The Public Utilities Commission of Ohio TELECOMMUNICATIONS APPLICATION FORM for ROUTINE PROCEEDINGS (Effective: 01/18/2008)

In the Matter of the Application of AT&T Ohio for the Review of an Agreement Pursuant to Section 252

Name of Registrant(s) The Ohio Bell Telephone Company

of the Telecommunications Act of 1996.

TRF Docket No. 90-

Case No. 09 -0471 -**TP**- NAG

leave the "Case No" fields BLANK.

NOTE: Unless you have reserved a Case # or are filing a Contract,

DBA(s) of Registrant(s) AT&T Ohio					
Address of Registrant(s) 150 E. Gay St., Room	4-C, Columbus, Ohio	43215			
Company Web Address www.att.com					
Regulatory Contact Person(s) Jon F. Kelly	Phone 614-2	23-7928	Fax 614-2	223-5955	
Regulatory Contact Person's Email Address jk2961@att.com					
Contact Person for Annual Report Michael R. Schaedler				Phone 21	6-822-8307
Address (if different from above) 45 Erieview		veland Ohio 44114		1110110 21	0 022 0207
Consumer Contact Information Kathy Gentile-		voidina, Oliio 11111		Phone 21	6-822-2395
Address (if different from above) 45 Erieview		veland Ohio 44114		I Hone 21	0 022 2373
Motion for protective order included with filin		veiana, omo i i i i			
Motion for waiver(s) filed affecting this case?		Waivers may toll any	automatic tir	meframe.]	
Section I – Pursuant to Chapter 4901:11 submitting this form by checking the bo NOTES: (1) For requirements for various application application form noted. (2) Information regarding the number of copies required the docketing information system section, by of the Commission.	exes below. CMRS properties on see the identified sectuation wired by the Commission of	roviders: Please see ion of Ohio Administration may be obtained from the	the bottom ve Code Section Commission's	of Section on 4901 and s web site at	n II. /or the supplemental <u>www.puco.ohio.gov</u>
<u>Carrier Type</u> ☐ Other (explain below)	☐ ILEC	☐ CLEC		CTS	AOS/IOS
Tier 1 Regulatory Treatment					
Change Rates within approved Range	TRF <u>1-6-04(B)</u> (0 day Notice)	TRF <u>1-6-04(B)</u> (0 day Notice)			
New Service, expanded local calling area, correction of textual error	ZTA <u>1-6-04(B)</u> (0 day Notice)	☐ ZTA <u>1-6-04(B)</u> (0 day Notice)			
Change Terms and Conditions,	☐ ATA <u>1-6-04(B)</u>	☐ ATA <u>1-6-04(B)</u>			
Introduce non-recurring service charges	(Auto 30 days)	(Auto 30 days)			
Introduce or Increase Late Payment or	ATA <u>1-6-04(B)</u> (Auto 30 days)	ATA <u>1-6-04(B)</u> (Auto 30 days)			
Returned Check Charge	CTR <u>1-6-17</u>	CTR <u>1-6-17</u>			
Business Contract	(0 day Notice)	(0 day Notice)			
Withdrawal	ATW <u>1-6-12(A)</u> (Non-Auto)	ATW <u>1-6-12(A)</u> (Auto 30 days)			
Raise the Ceiling of a Rate	Not Applicable	SLF <u>1-6-04(B)</u> (Auto 30 days)			
Tier 2 Regulatory Treatment					
Residential - Introduce non-recurring service charges	TRF <u>1-6-05(E)</u> (0 day Notice)	TRF <u>1-6-05(E)</u> (0 day Notice)			
Residential - Introduce New Tariffed Tier 2 Service(s)	TRF <u>1-6-05(C)</u> (0 day Notice)	TRF <u>1-6-05(C)</u> (0 day Notice)	TRF 1 (0 day Notic	<u>1-6-05(C)</u> :e)	
Residential - Change Rates, Terms and	TRF <u>1-6-05(E)</u>	☐ TRF <u>1-6-05(E)</u>	☐ TRF 1	1-6-05(E)	
Conditions, Promotions, or Withdrawal	(0 day Notice)	(0 day Notice)	(0 day Notic	,	
Residential - Tier 2 Service Contracts	CTR <u>1-6-17</u> (0 day Notice)	CTR <u>1-6-17</u> (0 day Notice)	CTR (0 day Notic		
Commercial (Business) Contracts	Not Filed	Not Filed	Not Filed		
Business Services (see "Other" below)	Detariffed	Detariffed	Detariffed		
Residential & Business Toll Services (see "Other" below)	Detariffed	Detariffed	Detariffed	!	_

Section I – Part II – Certificate Status and Procedural

Certificate Status	ILEC	CLEC	CTS	AOS/IOS	
Certification (See Supplemental ACE form)		ACE <u>1-6-10</u> (Auto 30 days)	ACE <u>1-6-10</u> (Auto 30 days)	ACE <u>1-6-10</u> (Auto 30 days)	
Add Exchanges to Certificate	ATA <u>1-6-09(C)</u> (Auto 30 days)	AAC <u>1-6-10(F)</u> (0 day Notice)	CLECs must attach a current CLEC Exchange Listing Form		
Abandon all Services - With Customers	☐ ABN <u>1-6-11(A)</u> (Non-Auto)	ABN <u>1-6-11(A)</u> (Auto 90 day)	ABN <u>1-6-11(B)</u> (Auto 14 day)	ABN <u>1-6-11(B)</u> (Auto 14 day)	
Abandon all Services - Without Customers		ABN <u>1-6-11(A)</u> (Auto 30 days)	ABN <u>1-6-11(B)</u> (Auto 14 day)	ABN <u>1-6-11(B)</u> (Auto 14 day)	
Change of Official Name (See below)	ACN <u>1-6-14(B)</u> (Auto 30 days)	ACN <u>1-6-14(B)</u> (Auto 30 days)	CIO <u>1-6-14(A)</u> (0 day Notice)	CIO <u>1-6-14(A)</u> (0 day Notice)	
Change in Ownership (See below)	ACO <u>1-6-14(B)</u> (Auto 30 days)	ACO <u>1-6-14(B)</u> (Auto 30 days)	CIO <u>1-6-14(A)</u> (0 day Notice)	CIO <u>1-6-14(A)</u> (0 day Notice) (
Merger (See below)	AMT <u>1-6-14(B)</u> (Auto 30 days)	AMT <u>1-6-14(B)</u> (Auto 30 days)	CIO <u>1-6-14(A)</u> (0 day Notice)	CIO <u>1-6-14(A)</u> (0 day Notice)	
Transfer a Certificate (See below)	ATC <u>1-6-14(B)</u> (Auto 30 days)	ATC <u>1-6-14(B)</u> (Auto 30 days)	CIO <u>1-6-14(A)</u> (0 day Notice)	CIO <u>1-6-14(A)</u> (0 day Notice)	
Transaction for transfer or lease of property, plant or business (See below)	ATR <u>1-6-14(B)</u> (Auto 30 days)	ATR <u>1-6-14(B)</u> (Auto 30 days)	O day Notice)	CIO <u>1-6-14(A)</u> (0 day Notice)	
<u>Procedural</u>					
Designation of Process Agent(s)	TRF (0 day Notice)	TRF (0 day Notice)	TRF (0 day Notice)	TRF (0 day Notice)	

Section II – Carrier to Carrier (Pursuant to 4901:1-7), CMRS and Other

Carrier to Carrier	ILEC	CLEC		
Interconnection agreement, or	■ NAG <u>1-7-07</u>	□ NAG <u>1-7-07</u>		
amendment to an approved agreement	(Auto 90 day)	(Auto 90 day)		
Request for Arbitration	ARB <u>1-7-09</u> (Non-Auto)	ARB <u>1-7-09</u> (Non-Auto)		
Introduce or change c-t-c service tariffs,	ATA <u>1-7-14</u> (Auto 30 day)	ATA <u>1-7-14</u> (Auto 30 day)		
Introduce or change access service pursuant to 07-464-TP-COI	ATA (Auto 30 day)	,		
Request rural carrier exemption, rural carrier supension or modifiction	UNC <u>1-7-04</u> or (Non-Auto) <u>1-7-05</u>	UNC <u>1-7-04</u> or (Non-Auto) 1-7-05		
Pole attachment changes in terms and conditions and price changes.	UNC 1-7-23(B) (Non-Auto)	UNC <u>1-7-05</u> (Non-Auto)		
<u>CMRS Providers</u> See <u>4901:1-6-15</u>	RCC [Registration & Change in Operations] (0 day)		NAG [Interconnection Agreement or Amendment] (Auto 90 days)	
Other* (explain)				

All Section I and II applications that result in a change to one or more tariff pages require, at a minimum, the following exhibits. Other exhibits may be required under the applicable rule(s). ACN, ACO, AMT, ATC, ATR and CIO applications see the 4901:1-6-14 Filing Requirements on the Commission's Web Page for a complete list of exhibits.

Exhibit	Description:
Α	The tariff pages subject to the proposed change(s) as they exist before the change(s)
В	The Tariff pages subject to the proposed change(s), reflecting the change, with the change(s) marked in
	the right margin.
С	A short description of the nature of the change(s), the intent of the change(s), and the customers affected.
D	A copy of the notice provided to customers, along with an affidavit that the notice was provided according
	to the applicable rule(s).

^{*}NOTE: During the interim period between the effective date of the rules and an Applicant's Detariffing Filing, changes to existing business Tier 2 and all toll services, including the addition of new business Tier 2 and all new toll services, will be processed as 0-day TRF filings, and briefly described in the "Other" section above.

AFFIDAVIT

Compliance with Commission Rules and Service Standards

I am an officer/agent of the applicant corporation, (Name)	, and am a	, and am authorized to make this statement on its behalf			
I attest that these tariffs comply with all applicable rules, 4901:1-5 OAC for the state of Ohio. I understand that tarirules, including the Minimum Telephone Service Standards, our tariff. We will fully comply with the rules of the state of the suspension of our certificate to operate within the state of	ff notification filings do not imply Cor as modified and clarified from time to of Ohio and understand that noncompl	mmission approval and that the Commission' time, supersede any contradictory provisions is			
I declare under penalty of perjury that the foregoing is true at	nd correct.				
Executed on (Date) at (Location)	_				
	*(Signature and Title)	(Date)			
• This affidavit is required for every tariff-affecting filing. applicant.	It may be signed by counsel or an officer of	the applicant, or an authorized agent of the			
	<u>VERIFICATION</u>				
I, Jon F. Kelly, verify that I have utilized the Telecommunications Application Forn here, and all additional information submitted in connection with this					
*(Signature and Title)/s/_Jon F. Kelly	- General A	Attorney (Date) June 3, 2009			
*Verification is required for every filing. It may be signed by counse	l or an officer of the applicant, or an author	ized agent of the applicant.			
Send your completed Application Form, including	g all required attachments as well	as the required number of copies, to:			

Public Utilities Commission of Ohio

Attention: Docketing Division 180 East Broad Street, Columbus, OH 43215-3793

Or

Make such filing electronically as directed in Case No 06-900-AU-WVR







June 3, 2008

Reneé J. Jenkins, Secretary Public Utilities Commission of Ohio 180 East Broad Street, 13th Floor Columbus, Ohio 43215-3793

Re: <u>AT&T Ohio/ALEC, Inc.</u>

Case No. 09-0471-TP-NAG

Dear Ms. Jenkins:

AT&T Ohio¹ submits for the Commission's review its agreement dated June 2, 2009 with ALEC, Inc. ("ALEC"). ALEC is porting its existing interconnection agreement with BellSouth to Arkansas, California, Kansas, Nevada, Ohio and Texas. This is being accomplished pursuant to "Merger Commitment 1" in the AT&T/BellSouth merger case. *In the Matter of AT&T Inc. and BellSouth Corp., Application for Transfer of Control*, FCC 06-189, 22 FCC Rcd. 5662 (rel. Mar. 26, 2007), Appendix F, at 149.

Thank you for your courtesy and assistance in this matter. Please contact me if you have any questions.

Very truly yours,

/s/ Jon F. Kelly

Enclosures

 $^{^{\}rm 1}$ The Ohio Bell Telephone Company uses the name AT&T Ohio.



-

TABLE OF CONTENTS

General Terms and Conditions

Definitions

- 1. CLEC Certification
- 2. Term of the Agreement
- 3. Nondiscriminatory Access
- 4. Court Ordered Requests for Call Detail Records and Other Subscriber Information
- 5. Liability and Indemnification
- 6. Intellectual Property Rights and Indemnification
- 7. Proprietary and Confidential Information
- 8. Resolution of Disputes
- 9. Taxes
- 10. Force Majeure
- 11. Adoption of Agreements
- 12. Modification of Agreement
- 13. Legal Rights
- 14. Indivisibility
- 15. Severability
- 16. Non-Waivers
- 17. Governing Law
- 18. Assignments and Transfers
- 19. Notices
- 20. Rule of Construction
- 21. Headings of No Force or Effect
- 22. Multiple Counterparts
- 23. Filing of Agreement
- 24. Compliance with Law
- 25. Necessary Approvals
- 26. Good Faith Performance
- 27. Rates
- 28. Rate True-Up
- 29. Survival
- 30. Entire Agreement

TABLE OF CONTENTS (cont'd)

- **Attachment 1 Resale**
- **Attachment 2 Network Elements and Other Services**
- **Attachment 3 Network Interconnection**
- **Attachment 4 Collocation**
- **Attachment 5 Access to Numbers and Number Portability**
- **Attachment 6 OSS**
- **Attachment 7 Billing**
- **Attachment 8 Rights-of-Way, Conduits and Pole Attachments**
- **Attachment 9 Performance Measurements Introduction**
- Attachment 10- AT&T Disaster Recovery Plan
- **Attachment 11–Bona Fide Request Process**
- **Attachment 12 Billing, Collection, Remitting** (AT&T Southwest Region 5-State)
- **Attachment 12a Clearinghouse** (AT&T Southwest Region 5-State)
- **Attachment 12b Non-Intercompany Settlement NICS** (AT&T Midwest Region 5-State)
- **Attachment 12c ABT Data Exchange** (AT&T CA and AT&T NV)
- **Attachment 13 Recording**
- **Attachment 14 Pricing—State-Specific**
- **Attachment 15 White Page Pricing—State-Specific**
- **Attachment 16 Illinois Recourse Credits**
- **911 EXHIBITS** (AT&T AR, AT&T OK, AT&T TX)

AGREEMENT GENERAL TERMS AND CONDITIONS

THIS AGREEMENT is made by and between one or more of the following AT&T, Inc. owned ILECs: Illinois Bell Telephone Company d/b/a AT&T Illinois, Indiana Bell Telephone Company Incorporated d/b/a AT&T Indiana, Michigan Bell Telephone Company d/b/a AT&T Michigan, Nevada Bell Telephone Company d/b/a AT&T Nevada, The Ohio Bell Telephone Company d/b/a AT&T Ohio, Pacific Bell Telephone Company d/b/a AT&T California, The Southern New England Telephone Company d/b/a AT&T Connecticut, Southwestern Bell Telephone Company d/b/a AT&T Arkansas, AT&T Kansas, AT&T Missouri, AT&T Oklahoma and AT&T Texas, and Wisconsin Bell, Inc. d/b/a AT&T Wisconsin ("AT&T"), and ALEC, Inc. ("CLEC") or ("ALEC"), a Kentucky corporation, and shall be effective on the Effective Date, as defined herein. This Agreement may refer to either AT&T or CLEC or both as a "Party" or "Parties."

WITNESSETH

WHEREAS, AT&T is a local exchange telecommunications company authorized to provide Telecommunications Services (as defined below) in the states of Arkansas, California, Connecticut, Illinois, Indiana, Kansas, Michigan, Missouri, Nevada, Ohio, Oklahoma, Texas, and Wisconsin and

WHEREAS, CLEC is or seeks to become a CLEC authorized to provide telecommunications services in the states of Arkansas, California, Connecticut, Illinois, Indiana, Kansas, Michigan, Missouri, Nevada, Ohio, Oklahoma, Texas, and Wisconsin; and

WHEREAS, pursuant to Sections 251 and 252 of the Act; CLEC wishes to purchase certain services from AT&T; and

WHEREAS, Parties wish to interconnect their facilities, exchange traffic, and perform Local Number Portability (LNP) pursuant to Sections 251 and 252 of the Act as set forth herein; and

WHEREAS, in entering into this Agreement, the Parties acknowledge and agree that neither Party waives, and each Party expressly reserves, any of its rights, remedies or arguments it may have at law or under the intervening law or regulatory change provisions in this Agreement, with respect to any orders, decisions, legislation or proceedings and any remands by the FCC, state utility commission, court, legislature or other governmental body including, without limitation, any such orders, decisions, legislation, proceedings, and remands which were issued, released or became effective prior to the Effective Date of this Agreement, or which the Parties have not yet fully incorporated into this Agreement or which may be the subject of further government review; and

WHEREAS, AT&T notes that pursuant to the SBC/Ameritech Merger Conditions, approved by the FCC its Memorandum Opinion and Order, CC Docket 98-141, rel. (October 8,

1999), SBC/Ameritech was obligated to transition the provisioning of certain Advanced Services, as that term is defined in such Conditions, to one or more separate Advanced Services affiliates under certain conditions. Because SBC/Ameritech has transitioned such Advanced Services to its structurally separate affiliate(s), AT&T has no further obligation to make available such Advanced Services for resale or to interconnect its Frame Relay network with CLEC and has no further obligation to make available such Advanced Services for resale or to provision Frame Relay interconnection under the rates, terms and conditions set forth in the Agreement (to the extent applicable); and

WHEREAS the Parties understand AT&T's operational support systems (OSS) and technical capabilities vary from one state to another across AT&T's twenty-two states. This Agreement attempts to conform an Alabama interconnection agreement to comply with AT&T's OSS and technical capabilities in the States of Arkansas, California, Connecticut, Illinois, Indiana, Kansas, Michigan, Missouri, Nevada, Ohio, Oklahoma, Texas, and Wisconsin. To the extent provisions in the original agreement have not been modified in this Agreement and are inconsistent with the OSS and technical capabilities in the States of Arkansas, Connecticut, Illinois, Indiana, Kansas, Michigan, Missouri, Nevada, Ohio, Oklahoma, Texas, Wisconsin, and California, AT&T shall provide such services, to the extent applicable, in accordance with the terms and conditions set forth in its then current generic interconnection agreement; and

WHEREAS, all of the rates, recitals, terms and conditions ("Provisions") set forth in the Agreement (including any and all attachments, appendices, recitals, and/or schedules hereto) and every interconnection, service and network element provided hereunder, are subject to all other Provisions contained in the Agreement (including all attachments thereto), and that all of such provisions are integrally related.

NOW THEREFORE, in consideration of the mutual agreements contained herein, AT&T and CLEC agree as follows:

The foregoing Recitals are hereby incorporated and made a part of this Agreement.

Definitions

Accessible Letters are correspondence <u>AT&T-13STATE</u> uses to communicate pertinent information to its CLEC customers.

Affiliate is defined as a person that (directly or indirectly) owns or controls, is owned or controlled by, or is under common ownership or control with, another person. For purposes of this paragraph, the term "own" means to own an equity interest (or equivalent thereof) of more than 10 percent (10%).

AT&T Inc. means the holding company which directly or indirectly owns the following ILECs: BellSouth Telecommunications, Inc. d/b/a AT&T Alabama, AT&T Florida, AT&T Georgia, AT&T Kentucky, AT&T Louisiana, AT&T Mississippi, AT&T North Carolina, AT&T South Carolina, AT&T Tennessee; Illinois Bell Telephone Company d/b/a AT&T Illinois, Indiana Bell Telephone

Company Incorporated d/b/a AT&T Indiana, Michigan Bell Telephone Company d/b/a AT&T Michigan, Nevada Bell Telephone Company d/b/a AT&T Nevada, The Ohio Bell Telephone Company d/b/a AT&T Ohio, Pacific Bell Telephone Company d/b/a AT&T California, The Southern New England Telephone Company d/b/a AT&T Connecticut, Southwestern Bell Telephone Company d/b/a AT&T Arkansas, AT&T Kansas, AT&T Missouri, AT&T Oklahoma and AT&T Texas, and Wisconsin Bell, Inc. d/b/a AT&T Wisconsin

<u>AT&T-2STATE</u> - As used herein, <u>AT&T-2STATE</u> means <u>AT&T CALIFORNIA</u> and <u>AT&T NEVADA</u> (and previously referred to as "<u>SBC-2STATE</u>"), the applicable AT&T, Inc.-owned ILEC(s) doing business in California and Nevada.

<u>AT&T-4STATE</u> - As used herein, <u>AT&T-4STATE</u> means Southwestern Bell Telephone Company d/b/a AT&T Arkansas, AT&T Kansas, AT&T Missouri, and AT&T Oklahoma (and previously referred to as "<u>SBC-4STATE</u>"), the applicable AT&T, Inc.-owned ILEC(s) doing business in Arkansas, Kansas, Missouri and Oklahoma.

<u>AT&T-7STATE</u> - As used herein, <u>AT&T-7STATE</u> means <u>AT&T SOUTHWEST REGION 5-STATE</u>, <u>AT&T CALIFORNIA</u> and <u>AT&T NEVADA</u> (and previously referred to as "<u>SBC-7STATE</u>"), the applicable AT&T, Inc.-owned ILEC(s) doing business in Arkansas, California, Kansas, Missouri, Nevada, Oklahoma and Texas.

<u>AT&T-8STATE</u> - As used herein, <u>AT&T-8STATE</u> means <u>AT&T SOUTHWEST REGION 5-STATE</u>, <u>AT&T CALIFORNIA</u>, <u>AT&T NEVADA</u>, and <u>AT&T CONNECTICUT</u> (and previously referred to as "<u>SBC-8STATE</u>"), the applicable AT&T, Inc.-owned ILEC(s) doing business in Arkansas, California, Connecticut, Kansas, Missouri, Nevada, Oklahoma and Texas.

<u>AT&T-10STATE</u> - As used herein, <u>AT&T-10STATE</u> means <u>AT&T SOUTHWEST REGION 5-STATE</u> and <u>AT&T MIDWEST REGION 5-STATE</u> (and previously referred to as "<u>SBC-10STATE</u>"), the applicable AT&T, Inc.-owned ILEC(s) doing business in Arkansas, Illinois, Indiana, Kansas, Michigan, Missouri, Ohio, Oklahoma, Texas and Wisconsin.

<u>AT&T-12STATE</u> - As used herein, <u>AT&T-12STATE</u> means <u>AT&T SOUTHWEST REGION 5-STATE</u>, <u>AT&T MIDWEST REGION 5-STATE</u> and <u>AT&T-2STATE</u> (and previously referred to as "<u>SBC-12STATE</u>"), the applicable AT&T, Inc.-owned ILEC(s) doing business in Arkansas, California, Illinois, Indiana, Kansas, Michigan, Missouri, Nevada, Ohio, Oklahoma, Texas and Wisconsin.

<u>AT&T-13STATE</u> - As used herein, <u>AT&T-13STATE</u> means <u>AT&T SOUTHWEST REGION 5-STATE</u>, <u>AT&T MIDWEST REGION 5-STATE</u>, AT&T-2STATE and AT&T CONNECTICUT (and previously referred to as

"<u>SBC-13STATE</u>"), the applicable AT&T, Inc.-owned ILEC(s) doing business in Arkansas, California, Connecticut, Illinois, Indiana, Kansas, Michigan, Missouri, Nevada, Ohio, Oklahoma, Texas and Wisconsin.

<u>AT&T ARKANSAS</u> - As used herein, <u>AT&T ARKANSAS</u> means Southwestern Bell Telephone Company d/b/a AT&T Arkansas (and previously referred to as "<u>SBC Arkansas</u>"), the applicable AT&T, Inc.-owned ILEC doing business in Arkansas.

<u>AT&T CALIFORNIA</u> - As used herein, <u>AT&T CALIFORNIA</u> means Pacific Bell Telephone Company d/b/a AT&T California (and previously referred to as "<u>SBC California</u>"), the applicable AT&T, Inc.-owned ILEC doing business in California.

<u>AT&T CONNECTICUT</u> - As used herein, <u>AT&T CONNECTICUT</u> means The Southern New England Telephone Company d/b/a AT&T Connecticut (and previously referred to as "<u>SBC Connecticut</u>"), the applicable above listed ILEC doing business in Connecticut.

<u>AT&T KANSAS</u> - As used herein, <u>AT&T KANSAS</u> means Southwestern Bell Telephone Company d/b/a AT&T Kansas (and previously referred to as "<u>SBC Kansas</u>"), the applicable AT&T, Inc.-owned ILEC doing business in Kansas.

<u>AT&T ILLINOIS</u> - As used herein, <u>AT&T ILLINOIS</u> means Illinois Bell Telephone Company d/b/a AT&T Illinois (and previously referred to as "<u>SBC Illinois</u>"), the applicable AT&T, Inc.-owned ILEC doing business in Illinois.

<u>AT&T INDIANA</u> - As used herein, <u>AT&T INDIANA</u> means Indiana Bell Telephone Company, Incorporated d/b/a AT&T Indiana (and previously referred to as "<u>SBC Indiana</u>"), the applicable AT&T, Inc.-owned ILEC doing business in Indiana.

<u>AT&T MICHIGAN</u> - As used herein, <u>AT&T MICHIGAN</u> means Michigan Bell Telephone Company d/b/a AT&T Michigan (and previously referred to as "<u>SBC Michigan</u>"), the applicable AT&T, Inc.-owned ILEC doing business in Michigan.

AT&T MIDWEST REGION 5-STATE - As used herein, AT&T MIDWEST REGION 5-STATE means Illinois Bell Telephone Company d/b/a AT&T Illinois, Indiana Bell Telephone Company Incorporated d/b/a AT&T Indiana, Michigan Bell Telephone Company d/b/a AT&T Michigan, The Ohio Bell Telephone Company d/b/a AT&T Ohio, and/or Wisconsin Bell, Inc. d/b/a AT&T Wisconsin (and previously referred to as "SBC MIDWEST REGION 5-STATE"), the applicable AT&T, Inc.-owned ILEC(s) doing business in Illinois, Indiana, Michigan, Ohio and Wisconsin.

AT&T MISSOURI - As used herein, AT&T MISSOURI means Southwestern Bell Telephone Company d/b/a AT&T Missouri (and previously referred to as "SBC Missouri"), the applicable AT&T, Inc.-owned ILEC doing business in Missouri.

<u>AT&T NEVADA</u> - As used herein, <u>AT&T NEVADA</u> means Nevada Bell Telephone Company d/b/a AT&T Nevada (and previously referred to as "<u>SBC Nevada</u>"), the applicable AT&T, Inc.-owned ILEC doing business in Nevada.

<u>AT&T OHIO</u> - As used herein, <u>AT&T OHIO</u> means The Ohio Bell Telephone Company d/b/a AT&T Ohio (and previously referred to as "<u>SBC Ohio</u>"), the applicable AT&T, Inc.-owned ILEC doing business in Ohio.

<u>AT&T OKLAHOMA</u> - As used herein, <u>AT&T OKLAHOMA</u> means Southwestern Bell Telephone Company d/b/a AT&T Oklahoma (and previously referred to as "<u>SBC Oklahoma</u>"), the applicable AT&T, Inc.-owned ILEC doing business in Oklahoma.

AT&T SOUTHWEST REGION 5-STATE - As used herein, AT&T SOUTHWEST REGION 5-STATE means Southwestern Bell Telephone Company d/b/a AT&T Arkansas, AT&T Kansas, AT&T Missouri, AT&T Oklahoma and/or AT&T Texas (and previously referred to as "SBC SOUTHWEST REGION 5-STATE"), the applicable above listed ILEC(s) doing business in Arkansas, Kansas, Missouri, Oklahoma and Texas.

<u>AT&T TEXAS</u> - As used herein, <u>AT&T TEXAS</u> means Southwestern Bell Telephone Company d/b/a AT&T Texas (and previously referred to as "<u>SBC Texas</u>"), the applicable AT&T, Inc.-owned ILEC doing business in Texas.

<u>AT&T WISCONSIN</u> - As used herein, <u>AT&T WISCONSIN</u> means Wisconsin Bell, Inc. d/b/a AT&T Wisconsin (and previously referred to as "<u>SBC Wisconsin</u>"), the applicable AT&T, Inc.-owned ILEC doing business in Wisconsin.

Commission is defined as the appropriate regulatory agency in each state of AT&T's 13-state region (Arkansas, California, Connecticut, Illinois, Indiana, Kansas, Michigan, Missouri, Nevada, Ohio, Oklahoma, Texas, and Wisconsin).

Competitive Local Exchange Carrier (CLEC) means a telephone company certificated by the Commission to provide local exchange service within AT&T's franchised area.

Effective Date is defined as the date that the Agreement is effective for purposes of rates, terms and conditions and shall be ten (10) calendar days after the Commission approves this Agreement under Section 252(e) of the Act or, absent such Commission approval, the date this Agreement is deemed approved under

Section 252(e)(4) of the Act. In AT&T OHIO, based on the PUC-OH, the Agreement is Effective upon filing and is deemed approved by operation of law on the 91st day after filing. Future amendments for rate changes will also be effective as stated above.

End User means the ultimate user of the Telecommunications Service.

FCC means the Federal Communications Commission.

Telecommunications means the transmission, between or among points specified by the user, of information of the user's choosing, without change in the form or content of the information as sent and received.

Telecommunications Service means the offering of telecommunications for a fee directly to the public, or to such classes of users as to be effectively available directly to the public, regardless of the facilities used.

Telecommunications Act of 1996 (Act) means Public Law 104-104 of the United States Congress effective February 8, 1996. The Act amended the Communications Act of 1934 (47 U.S.C. Section 1 et. seq.).

1. CLEC Certification

- 1.1 CLEC agrees to provide AT&T in writing CLEC's CLEC certification for all states covered by this Agreement prior to AT&T filing this Agreement with the appropriate Commission for approval.
- 1.2 To the extent CLEC is not certified as a CLEC in each state covered by this Agreement as of the execution hereof, CLEC may not purchase services hereunder in that state. CLEC will notify AT&T in writing and provide CLEC certification when it becomes certified to operate in any other state covered by this Agreement and upon receipt thereof, CLEC may thereafter purchase services pursuant to this Agreement in that state. AT&T will file this Agreement with the appropriate Commission for approval.
- 1.3 Should CLEC's certification in any state be rescinded or otherwise terminated, AT&T may, at its election, terminate this Agreement immediately and all monies owed on all outstanding invoices shall become due, or AT&T may refuse to provide services hereunder in that state until certification is reinstated in that state, provided such notification is made prior to expiration of the term of this Agreement. CLEC shall provide an effective certification to do business issued by the secretary of state or equivalent authority in each state covered by this Agreement.

2. Term of the Agreement

- 2.1 The initial term of this Agreement shall begin on the Effective Date, expire on December 3, 2011, and shall apply to the AT&T territory in the state(s) of Arkansas, California, Connecticut, Illinois, Indiana, Kansas, Michigan, Missouri, Nevada, Ohio, Oklahoma, Texas, and Wisconsin. Notwithstanding any prior agreement of the Parties, the rates, terms and conditions of this Agreement shall not be applied retroactively prior to the Effective Date.
- The Parties agree that by no earlier than two hundred seventy (270) days and no later than one hundred and eighty (180) days prior to the expiration of the initial term of this Agreement, they shall commence negotiations for a new agreement to be effective beginning on the expiration date of this Agreement (Subsequent Agreement). If as of the expiration of the initial term of this Agreement, a Subsequent Agreement has not been executed by the Parties, then except as set forth in Sections 2.3.1 and 2.3.2 below, this Agreement shall continue on a month-to-month basis while a Subsequent Agreement is being negotiated. The Parties' rights and obligations with respect to this Agreement after expiration of the initial term shall be as set forth in Section 2.3 below.
- If, within one hundred and thirty-five (135) days of commencing the negotiation referred to in Section 2.2 above, the Parties are unable to negotiate new terms, conditions and prices for a Subsequent Agreement, either Party may petition the Commission to establish appropriate rates, terms and conditions for the Subsequent Agreement pursuant to 47 U.S.C. § 252.
- 2.3.1 CLEC may request termination of this Agreement only if it is no longer purchasing services pursuant to this Agreement. Except as set forth in Section 2.3.2 below, notwithstanding the foregoing, in the event that as of the date of expiration of the initial term of this Agreement and conversion of this Agreement to a month-to-month term, the Parties have not entered into a Subsequent Agreement and no arbitration proceeding has been filed in accordance with Section 2.3 above, then AT&T may terminate this Agreement upon sixty (60) days notice to CLEC. In the event that AT&T terminates this Agreement as provided above, AT&T shall continue to offer services to CLEC pursuant to the rates, terms and conditions set forth in AT&T's then current standard interconnection agreement. In the event that AT&T's standard interconnection agreement becomes effective between the Parties, the Parties may continue to negotiate a Subsequent Agreement.
- 2.3.2 Notwithstanding Section 2.2 above, in the event that as of the expiration of the initial term of this Agreement the Parties have not entered into a Subsequent Agreement and no arbitration proceeding has been filed in accordance with Section 2.3 above and AT&T is not providing any services under this Agreement as of the date of expiration of the initial term of this Agreement, then this Agreement shall not continue on a month-to-month basis but shall be deemed terminated as of the expiration date hereof.

- If, at any time during the term of this Agreement, AT&T is unable to contact CLEC pursuant to the Notices provision hereof or any other contact information provided by CLEC under this Agreement, and there are no active services being provisioned under this Agreement, then AT&T may, at its discretion, terminate this Agreement, without any liability whatsoever, upon sending of notification to CLEC pursuant to the Notices section hereof.
- In addition to as otherwise set forth in this Agreement, AT&T reserves the right to suspend access to ordering systems, refuse to process additional or pending applications for service, or terminate service in the event of prohibited, unlawful or improper use of AT&T's facilities or service, abuse of AT&T's facilities or any other material breach of this Agreement, and all monies owed on all outstanding invoices shall become due.

3. Nondiscriminatory Access

When CLEC purchases Telecommunications Services from AT&T pursuant to Attachment 1 of this Agreement for the purposes of resale to End Users, such services shall be equal in quality, subject to the same conditions, and provided within the same provisioning time intervals that AT&T provides to others, including its End Users. To the extent technically feasible, the quality of a Network Element, as well as the quality of the access to such Network Element provided by AT&T to CLEC shall be at least equal to that which AT&T provides to itself and shall be the same for all Telecommunications carriers requesting access to that Network Element. The quality of the interconnection between the network of AT&T and the network of CLEC shall be at a level that is equal to that which AT&T provides itself, a subsidiary, an Affiliate, or any other party. The interconnection facilities shall be designed to meet the same technical criteria and service standards that are used within AT&T's network and shall extend to a consideration of service quality as perceived by AT&T's End Users and service quality as perceived by CLEC.

4 Court Ordered Requests for Call Detail Records and Other Subscriber Information

- 4.1 <u>Subpoenas Directed to AT&T.</u> Where AT&T provides resold services for CLEC, or, if applicable under this Agreement, switching, AT&T shall respond to subpoenas and court ordered requests delivered directly to AT&T for the purpose of providing call detail records when the targeted telephone numbers belong to CLEC End Users. Billing for such requests will be generated by AT&T and directed to the law enforcement agency initiating the request. AT&T shall maintain such information for CLEC End Users for the same length of time it maintains such information for its own End Users.
- 4.2 <u>Subpoenas Directed to CLEC.</u> Where AT&T is providing resold services to CLEC, or, if applicable under this Agreement, switching, then CLEC agrees that in those cases where CLEC receives subpoenas or court ordered requests regarding targeted telephone numbers belonging to CLEC End Users, and where

CLEC does not have the requested information, CLEC will advise the law enforcement agency initiating the request to redirect the subpoena or court ordered request to AT&T for handling in accordance with Section 4.1 above.

In all other instances, where either Party receives a request for information involving the other Party's End User, the Party receiving the request will advise the law enforcement agency initiating the request to redirect such request to the other Party.

5 Liability and Indemnification

- 5.1 <u>CLEC Liability.</u> In the event that CLEC consists of two (2) or more separate entities as set forth in this Agreement and/or any Amendments hereto, or any third party places orders under this Agreement using CLEC's company codes or identifiers, all such entities shall be jointly and severally liable for the obligations of CLEC under this Agreement.
- 5.2 <u>Liability for Acts or Omissions of Third Parties.</u> AT&T shall not be liable to CLEC for any act or omission of another entity providing any services to CLEC.
- 5.3 Except for any indemnification obligations of the Parties hereunder, each Party's liability to the other for any loss, cost, claim, injury, liability or expense, including reasonable attorneys' fees relating to or arising out of any cause whatsoever, whether based in contract, negligence or other tort, strict liability or otherwise, relating to the performance of this Agreement, shall not exceed a credit for the actual cost of the services or functions not performed or improperly performed. Any amounts paid to CLEC pursuant to Attachment 9 hereof shall be credited against any damages otherwise payable to CLEC pursuant to this Agreement.
- 5.3.1 Limitations in Tariffs. A Party may, in its sole discretion, provide in its tariffs and contracts with its End Users and third parties that relate to any service, product or function provided or contemplated under this Agreement, that to the maximum extent permitted by Applicable Law, such Party shall not be liable to the End User or third party for (i) any loss relating to or arising out of this Agreement, whether in contract, tort or otherwise, that exceeds the amount such Party would have charged that applicable person for the service, product or function that gave rise to such loss and (ii) consequential damages. To the extent that a Party elects not to place in its tariffs or contracts such limitations of liability, and the other Party incurs a loss as a result thereof, such Party shall, except to the extent caused by the other Party's gross negligence or willful misconduct, indemnify and reimburse the other Party for that portion of the loss that would have been limited had the first Party included in its tariffs and contracts the limitations of liability that such other Party included in its own tariffs at the time of such loss.

- 5.3.2 Neither AT&T nor CLEC shall be liable for damages to the other Party's terminal location, equipment or End User premises resulting from the furnishing of a service, including, but not limited to, the installation and removal of equipment or associated wiring, except to the extent caused by a Party's negligence or willful misconduct or by a Party's failure to ground properly a local loop after disconnection.
- 5.3.3 Under no circumstance shall a Party be responsible or liable for indirect, incidental, or consequential damages, including, but not limited to, economic loss or lost business or profits, damages arising from the use or performance of equipment or software, or the loss of use of software or equipment, or accessories attached thereto, delay, error, or loss of data. In connection with this limitation of liability, each Party recognizes that the other Party may, from time to time, provide advice, make recommendations, or supply other analyses related to the services or facilities described in this Agreement, and, while each Party shall use diligent efforts in this regard, the Parties acknowledge and agree that this limitation of liability shall apply to provision of such advice, recommendations, and analyses.
- To the extent any specific provision of this Agreement purports to impose liability, or limitation of liability, on either Party different from or in conflict with the liability or limitation of liability set forth in this Section, then with respect to any facts or circumstances covered by such specific provisions, the liability or limitation of liability contained in such specific provision shall apply.
- Indemnification for Certain Claims. Except to the extent caused by the indemnified Party's gross negligence or willful misconduct, the Party providing services hereunder, its Affiliates and its parent company, shall be indemnified, defended and held harmless by the Party receiving services hereunder against any claim, loss or damage arising from the receiving Party's use of the services provided under this Agreement pertaining to (1) claims for libel, slander or invasion of privacy arising from the content of the receiving Party's own communications, or (2) any claim, loss or damage claimed by the End User of the Party receiving services arising from such company's use or reliance on the providing Party's services, actions, duties, or obligations arising out of this Agreement.
- 5.5 <u>Disclaimer.</u> EXCEPT AS SPECIFICALLY PROVIDED TO THE CONTRARY IN THIS AGREEMENT, NEITHER PARTY MAKES ANY REPRESENTATIONS OR WARRANTIES TO THE OTHER PARTY CONCERNING THE SPECIFIC QUALITY OF ANY SERVICES, OR FACILITIES PROVIDED UNDER THIS AGREEMENT. THE PARTIES DISCLAIM, WITHOUT LIMITATION, ANY WARRANTY OR GUARANTEE OF MERCHANTABILITY OR FITNESS FOR A PARTICULAR PURPOSE, ARISING FROM COURSE OF PERFORMANCE, COURSE OF DEALING, OR FROM USAGES OF TRADE.

6 Intellectual Property Rights and Indemnification

- No License. Except as expressly set forth in Section 6.2 below, no patent, copyright, trademark or other proprietary right is licensed, granted or otherwise transferred by this Agreement. The Parties are strictly prohibited from any use, including but not limited to, in the selling, marketing, promoting or advertising of telecommunications services, of any name, service mark, logo or trademark (collectively, the "Marks") of the other Party. The Marks include those Marks owned directly by a Party or its Affiliate(s) and those Marks that a Party has a legal and valid license to use. The Parties acknowledge that they are separate and distinct and that each provides a separate and distinct service and agree that neither Party may, expressly or impliedly, state, advertise or market that it is or offers the same service as the other Party or engage in any other activity that may result in a likelihood of confusion between its own service and the service of the other Party.
- 6.2 Ownership of Intellectual Property. Any intellectual property that originates from or is developed by a Party shall remain the exclusive property of that Party. Except for a limited, non-assignable, non-exclusive, non-transferable license to use patents or copyrights to the extent necessary for the Parties to use any facilities or equipment (including software) or to receive any service solely as provided under this Agreement, no license in patent, copyright, trademark or trade secret, or other proprietary or intellectual property right, now or hereafter owned, controlled or licensable by a Party, is granted to the other Party. Neither shall it be implied nor arise by estoppel. Any trademark, copyright or other proprietary notices appearing in association with the use of any facilities or equipment (including software) shall remain on the documentation, material, product, service, equipment or software. It is the responsibility of each Party to ensure at no additional cost to the other Party that it has obtained any necessary licenses in relation to intellectual property of third Parties used in its network that may be required to enable the other Party to use any facilities or equipment (including software), to receive any service, or to perform its respective obligations under this Agreement.

6.3 Intellectual Property Remedies

6.3.1 Indemnification. The Party providing a service pursuant to this Agreement will defend the Party receiving such service or data provided as a result of such service against claims of infringement arising solely from the use by the receiving Party of such service in the manner contemplated under this Agreement and will indemnify the receiving Party for any damages awarded based solely on such claims in accordance with Section 5 above.

6.3.2 Claim of Infringement

6.3.2.1 In the event that use of any facilities or equipment (including software), becomes, or in the reasonable judgment of the Party who owns the affected network is

likely to become, the subject of a claim, action, suit, or proceeding based on intellectual property infringement, then said Party, promptly and at its sole expense and sole option, but subject to the limitations of liability set forth below, shall:

- 6.3.2.2 modify or replace the applicable facilities or equipment (including software) while maintaining form and function, or
- 6.3.2.3 obtain a license sufficient to allow such use to continue.
- In the event Sections 6.3.2.2 or 6.3.2.3 above are commercially unreasonable, then said Party may terminate, upon reasonable notice, this contract with respect to use of, or services provided through use of, the affected facilities or equipment (including software), but solely to the extent required to avoid the infringement claim.
- 6.3.3 Exception to Obligations. Neither Party's obligations under this Section shall apply to the extent the infringement is caused by: (i) modification of the facilities or equipment (including software) by the indemnitee; (ii) use by the indemnitee of the facilities or equipment (including software) in combination with equipment or facilities (including software) not provided or authorized by the indemnitor, provided the facilities or equipment (including software) would not be infringing if used alone; (iii) conformance to specifications of the indemnitee which would necessarily result in infringement; or (iv) continued use by the indemnitee of the affected facilities or equipment (including software) after being placed on notice to discontinue use as set forth herein.
- 6.3.4 <u>Exclusive Remedy.</u> The foregoing shall constitute the Parties' sole and exclusive remedies and obligations with respect to a third party claim of intellectual property infringement arising out of the conduct of business under this Agreement.
- 6.3.5 <u>Dispute Resolution.</u> Any claim arising under Sections 6.1 and 6.2 above shall be excluded from the dispute resolution procedures set forth in Section 8 below and shall be brought in a court of competent jurisdiction.

7 Proprietary and Confidential Information

7.1 Proprietary and Confidential Information. It may be necessary for AT&T and CLEC, each as the "Discloser," to provide to the other Party, as "Recipient," certain proprietary and confidential information (including trade secret information) including but not limited to technical, financial, marketing, staffing and business plans and information, strategic information, proposals, request for proposals, specifications, drawings, maps, prices, costs, costing methodologies, procedures, processes, business systems, software programs, techniques, customer account data, call detail records and like information (collectively the "Information"). All such Information conveyed in writing or other tangible form

shall be clearly marked with a confidential or proprietary legend. Information conveyed orally by the Discloser to Recipient shall be designated as proprietary and confidential at the time of such oral conveyance, shall be reduced to writing by the Discloser within forty-five (45) days thereafter, and shall be clearly marked with a confidential or proprietary legend.

7.2 <u>Use and Protection of Information.</u> Recipient agrees to protect such Information of the Discloser provided to Recipient from whatever source from distribution, disclosure or dissemination to anyone except employees of Recipient with a need to know such Information solely in conjunction with Recipient's analysis of the Information and for no other purpose except as authorized herein or as otherwise authorized in writing by the Discloser. Recipient will not make any copies of the Information inspected by it.

7.3 <u>Exceptions</u>

- 7.3.1 Recipient will not have an obligation to protect any portion of the Information which:
- 7.3.2 (a) is made publicly available by the Discloser or lawfully by a nonparty to this Agreement; (b) is lawfully obtained by Recipient from any source other than Discloser; (c) is previously known to Recipient without an obligation to keep it confidential; or (d) is released from the terms of this Agreement by Discloser upon written notice to Recipient.
- Recipient agrees to use the Information solely for the purposes of negotiations pursuant to 47 U.S.C. § 251 or in performing its obligations under this Agreement and for no other entity or purpose, except as may be otherwise agreed to in writing by the Parties. Nothing herein shall prohibit Recipient from providing information requested by the FCC or a state regulatory agency with jurisdiction over this matter, or to support a request for arbitration or an allegation of failure to negotiate in good faith.
- 7.5 Recipient agrees not to publish or use the Information for any advertising, sales or marketing promotions, press releases, or publicity matters that refer either directly or indirectly to the Information or to the Discloser or any of its affiliated companies.
- 7.6 The disclosure of Information neither grants nor implies any license to the Recipient under any trademark, patent, copyright, application or other intellectual property right that is now or may hereafter be owned by the Discloser.
- 7.7 <u>Survival of Confidentiality Obligations.</u> The Parties' rights and obligations under this Section 7 shall survive and continue in effect until two (2) years after the expiration or termination date of this Agreement with regard to all Information exchanged during the term of this Agreement. Thereafter, the Parties' rights and

obligations hereunder survive and continue in effect with respect to any Information that is a trade secret under applicable law.

8 Resolution of Disputes

Except as otherwise stated in this Agreement, if any dispute arises as to the interpretation of any provision of this Agreement or as to the proper implementation of this Agreement, the aggrieved Party, if it elects to pursue resolution of the dispute, shall petition the Commission for a resolution of the dispute. However, each Party reserves any rights it may have to seek judicial review of any ruling made by the Commission concerning this Agreement.

9 Taxes

- 9.1 <u>Definition.</u> For purposes of this Section, the terms "taxes" and "fees" shall include but not be limited to federal, state or local sales, use, excise, gross receipts or other taxes or tax-like fees of whatever nature and however designated (including tariff surcharges and any fees, charges or other payments, contractual or otherwise, for the use of public streets or rights of way, whether designated as franchise fees or otherwise) imposed, or sought to be imposed, on or with respect to the services furnished hereunder or measured by the charges or payments therefore, excluding any taxes levied on income.
- 9.2 Taxes and Fees Imposed Directly On Either Providing Party or Purchasing Party
- 9.2.1 Taxes and fees imposed on the providing Party, which are not permitted or required to be passed on by the providing Party to its customer, shall be borne and paid by the providing Party.
- 9.2.2 Taxes and fees imposed on the purchasing Party, which are not required to be collected and/or remitted by the providing Party, shall be borne and paid by the purchasing Party.
- 9.3 <u>Taxes and Fees Imposed on Purchasing Party But Collected And Remitted By</u>
 Providing Party
- 9.3.1 Taxes and fees imposed on the purchasing Party shall be borne by the purchasing Party, even if the obligation to collect and/or remit such taxes or fees is placed on the providing Party.
- 9.3.2 To the extent permitted by applicable law, any such taxes and/or fees shall be shown on applicable billing documents between the Parties. Notwithstanding the foregoing, the purchasing Party shall remain liable for any such taxes and fees regardless of whether they are actually billed by the providing Party at the time that the respective service is billed.
- 9.3.3 If the purchasing Party determines that in its opinion any such taxes or fees are not payable, the providing Party shall not bill such taxes or fees to the purchasing Party if the purchasing Party provides written certification, reasonably

satisfactory to the providing Party, stating that it is exempt or otherwise not subject to the tax or fee, setting forth the basis therefor, and satisfying any other requirements under applicable law. If any authority seeks to collect any such tax or fee that the purchasing Party has determined and certified not to be payable, or any such tax or fee that was not billed by the providing Party, the purchasing Party may contest the same in good faith, at its own expense. In any such contest, the purchasing Party shall promptly furnish the providing Party with copies of all filings in any proceeding, protest, or legal challenge, all rulings issued in connection therewith, and all correspondence between the purchasing Party and the taxing authority.

- 9.3.4 In the event that all or any portion of an amount sought to be collected must be paid in order to contest the imposition of any such tax or fee, or to avoid the existence of a lien on the assets of the providing Party during the pendency of such contest, the purchasing Party shall be responsible for such payment and shall be entitled to the benefit of any refund or recovery.
- 9.3.5 If it is ultimately determined that any additional amount of such a tax or fee is due to the imposing authority, the purchasing Party shall pay such additional amount, including any interest and penalties thereon.
- 9.3.6 Notwithstanding any provision to the contrary, the purchasing Party shall protect, indemnify and hold harmless (and defend at the purchasing Party's expense) the providing Party from and against any such tax or fee, interest or penalties thereon, or other charges or payable expenses (including reasonable attorney fees) with respect thereto, which are incurred by the providing Party in connection with any claim for or contest of any such tax or fee.
- 9.3.7 Each Party shall notify the other Party in writing of any assessment, proposed assessment or other claim for any additional amount of such a tax or fee by a taxing authority; such notice to be provided, if possible, at least ten (10) days prior to the date by which a response, protest or other appeal must be filed, but in no event later than thirty (30) days after receipt of such assessment, proposed assessment or claim.
- 9.4 Taxes and Fees Imposed on Providing Party But Passed On To Purchasing Party
- 9.4.1 Taxes and fees imposed on the providing Party, which are permitted or required to be passed on by the providing Party to its customer, shall be borne by the purchasing Party.
- 9.4.2 To the extent permitted by applicable law, any such taxes and/or fees shall be shown on applicable billing documents between the Parties. Notwithstanding the foregoing, the purchasing Party shall remain liable for any such taxes and fees regardless of whether they are actually billed by the providing Party at the time that the respective service is billed.

- 9.4.3 If the purchasing Party disagrees with the providing Party's determination as to the application or basis for any such tax or fee, the Parties shall consult with respect to the imposition and billing of such tax or fee. Notwithstanding the foregoing, the providing Party shall retain ultimate responsibility for determining whether and to what extent any such taxes or fees are applicable, and the purchasing Party shall abide by such determination and pay such taxes or fees to the providing Party. The providing Party shall further retain ultimate responsibility for determining whether and how to contest the imposition of such taxes and fees; provided, however, that any such contest undertaken at the request of the purchasing Party shall be at the purchasing Party's expense.
- 9.4.4 In the event that all or any portion of an amount sought to be collected must be paid in order to contest the imposition of any such tax or fee, or to avoid the existence of a lien on the assets of the providing Party during the pendency of such contest, the purchasing Party shall be responsible for such payment and shall be entitled to the benefit of any refund or recovery.
- 9.4.5 If it is ultimately determined that any additional amount of such a tax or fee is due to the imposing authority, the purchasing Party shall pay such additional amount, including any interest and penalties thereon.
- 9.4.6 Notwithstanding any provision to the contrary, the purchasing Party shall protect, indemnify and hold harmless (and defend at the purchasing Party's expense) the providing Party from and against any such tax or fee, interest or penalties thereon, or other reasonable charges or payable expenses (including reasonable attorneys' fees) with respect thereto, which are incurred by the providing Party in connection with any claim for or contest of any such tax or fee.
- 9.4.7 Each Party shall notify the other Party in writing of any assessment, proposed assessment or other claim for any additional amount of such a tax or fee by a taxing authority; such notice to be provided, if possible, at least ten (10) days prior to the date by which a response, protest or other appeal must be filed, but in no event later than thirty (30) days after receipt of such assessment, proposed assessment or claim.
- 9.5 <u>Mutual Cooperation.</u> In any contest of a tax or fee by one Party, the other Party shall cooperate fully by providing records, testimony and such additional information or assistance as may reasonably be necessary to pursue the contest. Further, the other Party shall be reimbursed for any reasonable and necessary out-of-pocket copying and travel expenses incurred in assisting in such contest.

10 Force Majeure

In the event performance of this Agreement, or any obligation hereunder, is either directly or indirectly prevented, restricted, or interfered with by reason of fire, flood, earthquake or like acts of God, wars, revolution, civil commotion, explosion, acts of public enemy, embargo, acts of the government in its sovereign capacity, labor difficulties, including without limitation, strikes, slowdowns,

picketing, or boycotts, unavailability of equipment from vendor, changes requested by CLEC, or any other circumstances beyond the reasonable control and without the fault or negligence of the Party affected, the Party affected, upon giving prompt notice to the other Party, shall be excused from such performance on a day-to-day basis to the extent of such prevention, restriction, or interference (and the other Party shall likewise be excused from performance of its obligations on a day-to-day basis until the delay, restriction or interference has ceased); provided, however, that the Party so affected shall use diligent efforts to avoid or remove such causes of non-performance and both Parties shall proceed whenever such causes are removed or cease.

11 Adoption of Agreements

Pursuant to 47 U.S.C. § 252(i) and 47 C.F.R. § 51.809, AT&T shall make available to CLEC any entire interconnection agreement filed and approved pursuant to 47 U.S.C. § 252. The adopted agreement shall apply to the same states as the agreement that was adopted, and the term of the adopted agreement shall expire on the same date as set forth in the agreement that was adopted.

12 Modification of Agreement

- If CLEC changes its name or makes changes to its company structure or identity due to a merger, acquisition, transfer or any other reason, it is the responsibility of CLEC to notify AT&T of said change, request that an amendment to this Agreement, if necessary, be executed to reflect said change and notify the appropriate state commission of such modification of company structure in accordance with the state rules governing such modification in company structure if applicable. Additionally, CLEC shall provide AT&T with any necessary supporting documentation, which may include, but is not limited to, a credit application, Application for Master Account, proof of authority to provide telecommunications services, the appropriate Operating Company Number (OCN) for each state as assigned by National Exchange Carrier Association (NECA), Carrier Identification Code (CIC), Access Customer Name and Abbreviation (ACNA), AT&T's blanket form letter of authority (LOA), Misdirected Number form and a tax exemption certificate.
- 12.2 No modification, amendment, supplement to, or waiver of the Agreement or any of its provisions shall be effective and binding upon the Parties unless it is made in writing and duly signed by the Parties.
- In the event that any effective legislative, regulatory, judicial or other legal action materially affects any material terms of this Agreement, or the ability of CLEC or AT&T to perform any material terms of this Agreement, CLEC or AT&T may, on thirty (30) days' written notice, require that such terms be renegotiated, and the Parties shall renegotiate in good faith such mutually acceptable new terms as may be required. In the event that such new terms are not renegotiated within forty-five (45) days after such notice, and either Party elects to pursue resolution of

such amendment such Party shall pursue the dispute resolution process set forth in Section 8 above.

13 Legal Rights

Execution of this Agreement by either Party does not confirm or imply that the executing Party agrees with any decision(s) issued pursuant to the Telecommunications Act of 1996 and the consequences of those decisions on specific language in this Agreement. Neither Party waives its rights to appeal or otherwise challenge any such decision(s) and each Party reserves all of its rights to pursue any and all legal and/or equitable remedies, including appeals of any such decision(s).

14 Indivisibility

Subject to Section 15 below, the Parties intend that this Agreement be indivisible and nonseverable, and each of the Parties acknowledges that it has assented to all of the covenants and promises in this Agreement as a single whole and that all of such covenants and promises, taken as a whole, constitute the essence of the contract. Without limiting the generality of the foregoing, each of the Parties acknowledges that any provision by AT&T of collocation space under this Agreement is solely for the purpose of facilitating the provision of other services under this Agreement as set forth in Attachment 4. The Parties further acknowledge that this Agreement is intended to constitute a single transaction and that the obligations of the Parties under this Agreement are interdependent.

15 Severability

If any provision of this Agreement, or part thereof, shall be held invalid or unenforceable in any respect, the remainder of the Agreement or provision shall not be affected thereby, provided that the Parties shall negotiate in good faith to reformulate such invalid provision, or part thereof, or related provision, to reflect as closely as possible the original intent of the parties, consistent with applicable law, and to effectuate such portions thereof as may be valid without defeating the intent of such provision. In the event the Parties are unable to mutually negotiate such replacement language, either Party may elect to pursue the dispute resolution process set forth in Section 8 above.

16 Non-Waivers

A failure or delay of either Party to enforce any of the provisions hereof, to exercise any option which is herein provided, or to require performance of any of the provisions hereof shall in no way be construed to be a waiver of such provisions or options, and each Party, notwithstanding such failure, shall have the right thereafter to insist upon the performance of any and all of the provisions of this Agreement.

17 Governing Law

Where applicable, this Agreement shall be governed by and construed in accordance with federal and state substantive telecommunications law, including rules and regulations of the FCC and appropriate Commission. In all other respects, this Agreement shall be governed by and construed and enforced in accordance with the laws of the state in which the services are provided without regard to its conflict of laws principles.

18 Assignments and Transfers

- 18.1 Any assignment by either Party to any entity of any right, obligation or duty, or of any other interest hereunder, in whole or in part, without the prior written consent of the other Party shall be void. The assignee must provide evidence of a Commission approved certification to provide Telecommunications Service in each state that CLEC is entitled to provide Telecommunications Service. After AT&T's consent, the Parties shall amend this Agreement to reflect such assignments and shall work cooperatively to implement any changes required due to such assignment. All obligations and duties of any Party under this Agreement shall be binding on all successors in interest and assigns of such Party. No assignment or delegation hereof shall relieve the assignor of its obligations under this Agreement in the event that the assignee fails to perform such obligations. Notwithstanding anything to the contrary in this Section, CLEC shall not be permitted to assign this Agreement in whole or in part to any entity unless either (1) CLEC pays all bills, past due and current, under this Agreement, or (2) CLEC's assignee expressly assumes liability for payment of such bills.
- In the event that CLEC desires to transfer any services hereunder to another provider of Telecommunications Service, or CLEC desires to assume hereunder any services provisioned by AT&T to another provider of Telecommunications Service, such transfer of services shall be subject to separately negotiated rates, terms and conditions.

19 Notices

With the exception of billing notices, governed by Attachment 7, every notice, consent or approval of a legal nature, required or permitted by this Agreement shall be in writing and shall be delivered either by hand, by overnight courier or by US mail postage prepaid, or email if an email address is listed below, addressed to:

AT&T

AT&T Contract Manager 311 S. Akard, 9th Floor Dallas, TX 75202 Fax: 1-800-404-4548

ALEC, Inc.

Mark Hayes, Senior VP of CLEC Operations 250 West Main Street Suite 1920 Lexington, KY 40507

Phone: 859-254-9667 Fax: 859-721-4201 Email: mhayes@alec.net

or at such other address as the intended recipient previously shall have designated by written notice to the other Party.

- Unless otherwise provided in this Agreement, notice by mail shall be effective on the date it is officially recorded as delivered by return receipt or equivalent, and in the absence of such record of delivery, it shall be presumed to have been delivered the fifth day, or next business day after the fifth day, after it was deposited in the mails.
- 19.3 Notwithstanding the above, AT&T will post to AT&T's CLEC Online website changes to business processes and policies and shall post to AT&T's CLEC Online website or submit through applicable electronic systems, other service and business related notices not requiring an amendment to this Agreement.
- 19.3.1 <u>AT&T-13STATE</u> communicates official information to CLECs via its Accessible Letter notification process. This process covers a variety of subjects, including updates on products/services promotions; deployment of new products/services; modifications and price changes to existing products/services; cancellation or retirement of existing products/services; and operational issues. Changes to this process will be developed through the CLEC User Forum process and will be implemented only with the concurrence of the CLEC User Forum Global Issues group.
- In the <u>AT&T-13STATE</u>'s Accessible Letter notification will be via electronic mail ("e-mail") distribution. Accessible Letter notification via e-mail will be deemed given as of the date set forth on the e-mail message.
- 19.3.3 In <u>AT&T-13STATE</u> CLEC may designate up to a maximum of ten (10) recipients for Accessible Letter notification via e-mail.

20 Rule of Construction

No rule of construction requiring interpretation against the drafting Party hereof shall apply in the interpretation of this Agreement.

21 Headings of No Force or Effect

The headings of Articles and Sections of this Agreement are for convenience of reference only, and shall in no way define, modify or restrict the meaning or interpretation of the terms or provisions of this Agreement.

22 Multiple Counterparts

This Agreement may be executed in multiple counterparts, each of which shall be deemed an original, but all of which shall together constitute but one and the same document.

Filing of Agreement

This Agreement, and any amendments hereto, shall be filed with the appropriate state regulatory agency pursuant to the requirements of Section 252 of the Act, or as otherwise required by the state and the Parties shall share equally in any applicable fees. Notwithstanding the foregoing, this Agreement shall not be submitted for approval by the appropriate state regulatory agency unless and until such time as CLEC is duly certified as a local exchange carrier in such state, except as otherwise required by a Commission.

24 Compliance with Law

The Parties have negotiated their respective rights and obligations pursuant to substantive Federal and State Telecommunications law and this Agreement is intended to memorialize the Parties' mutual agreement with respect to each Party's rights and obligations under the Act and applicable FCC and Commission orders, rules and regulations. Nothing contained herein, nor any reference to applicable rules and orders, is intended to expand on the Parties' rights and obligations as set forth herein. Consistent with Section 252(a) of the Act and to the extent the provisions of this Agreement differ from the provisions of any Federal or State Telecommunications statute, rule or order in effect as of the execution of this Agreement, this Agreement shall control. Each Party shall comply at its own expense with all other laws of general applicability.

25 Necessary Approvals

Each Party shall be responsible for obtaining and keeping in effect all approvals from, and rights granted by, governmental authorities, building and property owners, other carriers, and any other persons that may be required in connection with the performance of its obligations under this Agreement. Each Party shall reasonably cooperate with the other Party in obtaining and maintaining any required approvals and rights for which such Party is responsible.

26 Good Faith Performance

Each Party shall act in good faith in its performance under this Agreement and, in each case in which a Party's consent or agreement is required or requested hereunder, such Party shall not unreasonably withhold or delay such consent or agreement.

27. Rates

- 27.1 CLEC shall pay the charges set forth in this Agreement. In the event that AT&T is unable to bill the applicable rate or no rate is established or included in this Agreement for any services provided pursuant to this Agreement, AT&T reserves the right to back bill CLEC for such rate or for the difference between the rate actually billed and the rate that should have been billed pursuant to this Agreement. To the extent a rate element is omitted or no rate is established, AT&T has the right not to provision such service until the Agreement is amended to include such rate.
- To the extent CLEC requests services not included in this Agreement, such services shall be provisioned pursuant to the rates, terms and conditions set forth in the applicable tariffs or a separately negotiated Agreement, unless the Parties agree to amend this Agreement to include such service prospectively.

28 Rate True-Up

- 28.1 This section applies to rates that are expressly subject to true-up.
- The rates shall be trued-up, either up or down, based on final prices determined either by further agreement between the Parties, or by a final and effective order of the Commission. The Parties shall implement the true-up by comparing the actual volumes and demand for each item, together with the rates for each item, with the final prices determined for each item. Each Party shall keep its own records upon which the true-up can be based, and any final payment from one Party to the other shall be in an amount agreed upon by the Parties based on such records. In the event of any discrepancy between the records or disagreement between the Parties regarding the amount of such true-up, the dispute shall be subject to the dispute resolution process set forth in this Agreement.
- A final and effective order of the Commission that forms the basis of a true-up shall be based upon cost studies submitted by either or both Parties to the Commission and shall be binding upon AT&T and CLEC specifically or upon all carriers generally, such as a generic cost proceeding.

29 Survival

The Parties' obligations under this Agreement which by their nature are intended to continue beyond the termination or expiration of this Agreement shall survive the termination or expiration of this Agreement.

30 Entire Agreement

- 30.1 This Agreement means the General Terms and Conditions, the Attachments hereto and all documents identified therein, as such may be amended from time to time and which are incorporated herein by reference, all of which, when taken together, are intended to constitute one indivisible agreement. This Agreement sets forth the entire understanding and supersedes prior agreements between the Parties relating to the subject matter contained in this Agreement and merges all prior discussions between them. Any orders placed under prior agreements between the Parties shall be governed by the terms of this Agreement and CLEC acknowledges and agrees that any and all amounts and obligations owed for services provisioned or orders placed under prior agreements between the Parties, related to the subject matter hereof, shall, as of the Effective Date, be due and owing under this Agreement and be governed by the terms and conditions of this Agreement as if such services or orders were provisioned or placed under this Agreement. Neither Party shall be bound by any definition, condition, provision, representation, warranty, covenant or promise other than as expressly stated in this Agreement or as is contemporaneously or subsequently set forth in writing and executed by a duly authorized officer or representative of the Party to be bound thereby.
- 30.2 Any reference throughout this Agreement to a tariff, industry guideline, AT&T's technical guideline or reference, AT&T business rule, guide or other such document containing processes or specifications applicable to the services provided pursuant to this agreement, shall be construed to refer to only those provisions thereof that are applicable to these services, and shall include any successor or replacement versions thereof, all as they are amended from time to time and all of which are incorporated herein by reference, and may be found at AT&T's CLEC Online website. References to state tariffs throughout this Agreement shall be to the tariff for the state in which the services were provisioned; provided, however, that in any state where certain AT&T services or tariff provisions have been or become deregulated or detariffed, any reference in this Agreement to a detariffed or deregulated service or provisions of such tariff shall be deemed to refer to the service description, price list or other agreement pursuant to which AT&T provides such services as a result of detariffing or deregulation.

31 Insurance

- At all times during the term of this Agreement, each Party shall keep and maintain in force at its own expense the following minimum insurance coverage and limits and any additional insurance and/or bonds required by Applicable Law:
- Workers' Compensation insurance with benefits afforded under the laws of each state covered by this Agreement and Employers Liability insurance with minimum limits of \$100,000 for Bodily Injury-each accident, \$500,000 for Bodily Injury by disease-policy limits and \$100,000 for Bodily Injury by disease-each employee.

- 31.1.2 Commercial General Liability insurance with minimum limits of: \$2,000,000 General Aggregate limit; \$1,000,000 each occurrence sub-limit for all bodily injury or property damage incurred in any one occurrence; \$1,000,000 each occurrence sub-limit for Personal Injury and Advertising; \$2,000,000 Products/Completed Operations Aggregate limit, with a \$1,000,000 each occurrence sub-limit for Products/Completed Operations, or a combination of Commercial General Liability and Excess/Umbrella coverage totaling not less than ten million dollars (\$10,000,000). AT&T-13STATE shall be named as an Additional Insured on the Commercial General Liability policy as specified herein. Fire Legal Liability sub-limits of \$1,000,000 are also required if this Agreement involves collocation or structure access. AT&T-13STATE, its affiliates, officers, agents and employees, shall be listed as additional insured on the Commercial General Liability policy. A waiver of subrogation shall be in favor of AT&T-13STATE. The liability policies shall be primary and noncontributory from any insurance that is maintained by AT&T-13STATE.
- 31.1.3 If use of an automobile is required, Automobile Liability insurance with minimum limits of \$1,000,000 combined single limits per occurrence for bodily injury and property damage, which coverage shall extend to all owned, hired and non-owned vehicles.
- Each Party shall require subcontractors providing services under this Agreement to maintain in force the insurance coverage and limits required in this Section.
- The Parties agree that companies affording the insurance coverage required under this Section shall have a rating of A or better and a Financial Size Category rating of VIII or better, as rated in the A.M. Best Key Rating Guide for Property and Casualty Insurance Companies. Upon request from the other Party, each Party shall provide to the other Party evidence of such insurance coverage.
- 31.1.6 Each Party agrees to provide the other Party with at least thirty (30) calendar days advance written notice of cancellation, material reduction or non-renewal of any of the insurance policies required herein.
- Each Party agrees to accept the other Party's program of self-insurance in lieu of insurance coverage if certain requirements are met. These requirements are as follows:
- The Party desiring to satisfy its Workers' Compensation and Employers Liability obligations through self-insurance shall submit to the other Party a copy of its Certificate of Authority to Self-Insure its Workers' Compensation obligations issued by each state covered by this Agreement or the employer's state of hire; and
- 31.1.7.2 The Party desiring to satisfy its automobile liability obligations through self-insurance shall submit to the other Party a copy of the state-issued letter approving self-insurance for automobile liability issued by each state covered by this Agreement; and
- 31.1.7.3 The Party desiring to satisfy its general liability obligations through self-insurance must provide evidence acceptable to the other Party that it maintains at

least an investment grade (e.g., B+ or higher) debt or credit rating as determined by a nationally recognized debt or credit rating agency such as Moody's, Standard and Poor's or Duff and Phelps.

- 31.1.8 This Section 31.1 is a general statement of insurance requirements and shall be in addition to any specific requirement of insurance referenced elsewhere in this Agreement or a Referenced Instrument.
 - Simultaneously with CLEC's execution of this Agreement, CLEC shall insert its appropriate state-specific authorized and nationally recognized OCN/AECNs for facilities-based (Interconnection and/or Lawful Unbundled Network Elements) and a separate and distinct OCN/AECN for Resale Services.

GENERAL TERMS AND CONDITIONS PAGE 1 OF 1 AT&T-13STATE/ALEC, INC.

ALEC, Inc.

Illinois Bell Telephone Company d/b/a AT&T Illinois, Indiana Bell Telephone Company Incorporated d/b/a AT&T Indiana, Michigan Bell Telephone Company d/b/a AT&T Michigan, Nevada Bell Telephone Company d/b/a AT&T Nevada, The Ohio Bell Telephone Company d/b/a AT&T Ohio, Pacific Bell Telephone Company d/b/a AT&T California, The Southern New England Telephone Company d/b/a AT&T Connecticut, Southwestern Bell Telephone Company d/b/a AT&T Arkansas, AT&T Kansas, AT&T Missouri, AT&T Oklahoma and AT&T Texas, and Wisconsin Bell, Inc. d/b/a AT&T Wisconsin By AT&T Operations its authorized agent

Name: Eddie A. Reed, Jr.

Title: とど

Title: Director – Interconnection Agreements

Date: 6-2-09

ATTACHMENT 1 - RESALE PAGE 1 OF 21 AT&T-13STATE/ALEC, INC.

Attachment 1

Resale

Table of Contents

1.	Discount Rates	3
2.	Definition of Terms	3
3.	General Provisions	3
4	AT&T's Provision of Services to CLEC	7
5.	Maintenance of Services	8
6.	Discontinuance of Service	8
7.	White Pages Listings	9
8.	Operator Services (Operator Call Processing and Directory Assistance)	10
9.	OSDA Non-Recurring Charges for Loading Automated Call Greeting	12
10.	LIDB	13
11.	Revenue Accounting Office (RAO) Hosting	14
12.	Optional Daily Usage File (ODUF)	14
13.	Intentionally left blank	21
Res	sale Exclusions and Limitations	Exhibit A
Opt	tional Daily Usage File (ODUF)	Exhibit B
Inte	entionally left blank	Exhibit C
Inte	entionally left blank	Exhibit D

RESALE

1. Discount Rates

- The discounts rates applied to CLEC's purchases of AT&T Telecommunications Services for the purpose of resale shall be as set forth in the Pricing Schedule. Such discounts have been determined by the applicable Commission to reflect the costs avoided by AT&T when selling a service for wholesale purposes.
- 1.2 The telecommunications services available for purchase by CLEC for the purposes of resale to CLEC's End Users shall be available at AT&T's tariffed rates less the discount set forth in the Pricing Schedule and subject to the exclusions and limitations set forth in Exhibit A.

2. Definition of Terms

- 2.1 COMPETITIVE LOCAL EXCHANGE COMPANY (CLEC) means a telephone company certificated by the Commission to provide local exchange service within AT&T's franchised area.
- 2.2 CUSTOMER OF RECORD means the entity responsible for placing application for service; requesting additions, rearrangements, maintenance or discontinuance of service; payment in full of charges incurred such as nonrecurring, monthly recurring, toll, directory assistance, etc.
- DEPOSIT means assurance provided by a customer in the form of cash, surety bond or bank letter of credit to be held by AT&T.
- 2.4 END USER means the ultimate user of the Telecommunications Service.
- 2.5 END USER CUSTOMER LOCATION means the physical location of the premises where an End User makes use of the telecommunications services.
- 2.6 NEW SERVICES means functions, features or capabilities that are not currently offered by AT&T. This includes packaging of existing services or combining a new function, feature or capability with an existing service.
- 2.7 RESALE means an activity wherein a certificated CLEC, such as CLEC, subscribes to the telecommunications services of AT&T and then offers those telecommunications services to the public.

3. General Provisions

- All of the negotiated rates, terms and conditions set forth in this Attachment pertain to the resale of AT&T's retail telecommunications services and other services specified in this Attachment. Subject to effective and applicable FCC and Commission rules and orders, AT&T shall make available to CLEC for resale those telecommunications services AT&T makes available, pursuant to its applicable state Tariffs and/or catalogs, to customers who are not telecommunications carriers.
- 3.1.1 When CLEC provides Resale service in a cross boundary area (areas that are part of the local serving area of another state's exchange) the rates, regulations and discounts for the tariffing state will apply. Billing will be from the serving state.

- 3.2 CLEC as a reseller of Lifeline and Link-Up Services hereby certifies that it has and will comply with the FCC requirements governing the Lifeline and Link-Up programs as set forth in 47 C.F.R. § 417(a) and (b). This includes the requirements set forth in AT&T's applicable state Tariffs and/or catalogs.
- 3.2.1 CLEC shall maintain records to document FCC or applicable state eligibility and verification records to document compliance governing the Lifeline/Link-Up programs for the three (3) full preceding calendar years, and CLEC shall provide such documentation to the FCC or its Administrator upon request.
- In Tennessee, if CLEC does not resell Lifeline service to any End Users, and if CLEC agrees to order an appropriate Operator Services/Directory Assistance block as set forth in AT&T's GSST, the discount shall be twenty-one point fifty-six percent (21.56%).
- 3.2.2.1 In the event CLEC resells Lifeline service to any End User in Tennessee, AT&T will begin applying the sixteen percent (16%) discount rate to all services. Upon CLEC and AT&T's implementation of a billing arrangement whereby a separate Master Account (Q-account) associated with a separate Operating Customer Number (OCN) is established for billing of Lifeline service End Users, the discount shall be applied as set forth in Section 3.2.2 above for the non-Lifeline affected Master Account (Q-account).
- 3.2.2.2 CLEC must provide written notification to AT&T within thirty (30) days prior to either providing its own operator services/directory services or orders the appropriate operator services/directory assistance blocking, to qualify for the higher discount rate of twenty-one point fifty-six percent (21.56%).
- 3.3 CLEC may purchase resale services from AT&T for its own use in operating its business. The resale discount will apply to those services under the following conditions:
- 3.3.1 CLEC must resell services to other End users.
- 3.3.2 CLEC cannot be a competitive local exchange telecommunications company for the single purpose of selling to itself.
- 3.3.3 CLEC may not purchase resale services from AT&T for their own use in operating their business in the State of California. In California, CLEC must purchase such telecommunications services at retail rates.
- 3.3.4 CLEC will be the customer of record for all services purchased from AT&T. Except as specified herein, AT&T will take orders from, bill and receive payment from CLEC for said services.
- 3.4 CLEC will be AT&T's single point of contact for all services purchased pursuant to this Agreement. AT&T shall have no contact with the End User except to the extent provided for herein.
- 3.5 AT&T will continue to bill the End User for any services that the End User specifies it wishes to receive directly from AT&T. AT&T maintains the right to serve directly any End User within the service area of CLEC. AT&T will

continue to market directly its own telecommunications products and services and in doing so may establish independent relationships with End Users of CLEC. Neither Party shall interfere with the right of any person or entity to obtain service directly from the other Party.

- 3.5.1 AT&T will accept a request from another CLEC for conversion of the End User's service from CLEC to such other CLEC. Upon completion of the conversion AT&T will notify CLEC that such conversion has been completed.
- 3.5.2 When an End User of CLEC or AT&T elects to change his/her carrier to the other Party, both Parties agree to release the End User's service to the other Party concurrent with the due date of the service order, which shall be established based on the standard interval for the End User's requested service as set forth on the AT&T CLEC Online website customer handbook or applicable reference guide.
- 3.5.3 AT&T and CLEC will refrain from contacting an End User who has placed or whose selected carrier has placed on the End User's behalf an order to change the End User's service provider from AT&T or CLEC to the other Party until such time that the order for service has been completed.
- 3.6 Current telephone numbers may normally be retained by the End User and are assigned to the service furnished. However, neither Party nor the End User has a property right to the telephone number or any other call number designation associated with services furnished by AT&T, and no right to the continuance of service through any particular central office. AT&T reserves the right to change such numbers, or the central office designation associated with such numbers, or both, whenever AT&T deems it necessary to do so in the conduct of its business and in accordance with AT&T practices and procedures on a nondiscriminatory basis.
- 3.7 Where AT&T provides resold services to CLEC, AT&T will provide CLEC with on-line access to intermediate telephone numbers as defined by applicable FCC rules and regulations on a first come first served basis. CLEC acknowledges that such access to numbers shall be in accordance with the appropriate FCC rules and regulations. CLEC acknowledges that there may be instances where there is a shortage of telephone numbers in a particular Common Language Location Identifier Code (CLLIC); and in such instances, CLEC shall return unused intermediate telephone numbers to AT&T upon AT&T's request. AT&T shall make all such requests on a nondiscriminatory basis.
- 3.8 Intentionally Left Blank
- 3.9 Service is furnished subject to the condition that it will not be used for any unlawful purpose.
- 3.10 Service will be discontinued if any law enforcement agency advises that the service being used is in violation of the law.
- 3.11 AT&T can refuse service when it has grounds to believe that service will be used in violation of the law.

- 3.12 AT&T will cooperate with law enforcement agencies with subpoenas and court orders relating to CLEC's End Users, pursuant to Section 4 of General Terms and Conditions.
- 3.13 If CLEC or its End Users utilize a AT&T resold telecommunications service in a manner other than that for which the service was originally intended as described in AT&T's retail tariffs, CLEC has the responsibility to notify AT&T. AT&T will only provision and maintain said service consistent with the terms and conditions of the tariff describing said service.
- Facilities and/or equipment utilized by AT&T to provide service to CLEC remain the property of AT&T.
- 3.15 <u>Service Ordering and Operations Support Systems (OSS)</u>
- 3.15.1 CLEC must order services through resale interfaces, i.e., the Local Service Center (LSC) and/or appropriate Account Team pursuant to this Agreement. AT&T has developed and made available the interactive interfaces by which CLEC may submit a Local Service Request (LSR) electronically as set forth in Attachment 6. Service orders will be in a standard format designated by AT&T.
- 3.15.2 LSRs submitted by means of one of these interactive interfaces will incur an electronic service order charge as set forth in the Pricing Schedule. An individual LSR will be identified for billing purposes by its Purchase Order Number (PON). LSRs submitted by means other than one of these interactive interfaces (e.g., mail, fax, courier, etc.) will incur a manual service order charge as set forth in the Pricing Schedule. Supplements or clarifications to a previously billed LSR will not incur another OSS charge.
- 3.16 In the States of Illinois, Indiana, Ohio, Michigan and Wisconsin only, AT&T shall provide the following telecommunications services at a discount to allow for voice mail services:
 - Message Waiting Indicator (MWI), stutter dialtone and message waiting light feature capabilities
 - Call Forward Busy Line (CF/B)
 - Call Forward Don't Answer (CF/DA)

Further, AT&T messaging services set forth in AT&T's Messaging Service Information Package shall be made available for resale without the wholesale discount.

- 3.17 Intentionally Left Blank
- 3.18 Intentionally Left Blank
- 3.19 In the event CLEC acquires an End User whose service is provided pursuant to a AT&T Special Assembly, AT&T shall make available to CLEC that Special Assembly at the wholesale discount at CLEC's option. CLEC shall be

responsible for all terms and conditions of such Special Assembly including but not limited to termination liability if applicable.

- 3.20 AT&T shall provide 911/E911 for CLEC End Users in the same manner that it is provided to AT&T customers. AT&T shall provide and validate CLEC customer information to the Public Safety Answering Point (PSAP). AT&T shall use its service order process to update and maintain, on the same schedule that it uses for its customers, the CLEC customer information in the Automatic Location Identification/Data Management System (ALI/DMS) databases used to support 911/E911 services.
- Pursuant to 47 C.F.R. § 51.617, AT&T shall bill to CLEC, and CLEC shall pay, the End User common line charges identical to the End User common line charges AT&T bills its End Users.

4 AT&T's Provision of Services to CLEC

- 4.1 Resale of AT&T services shall be as follows:
- 4.1.1 The resale of telecommunications services shall be limited to users and uses conforming to the class of service restrictions.
- 4.1.2 Intentionally Left Blank
- 4.1.3 AT&T reserves the right to periodically audit services purchased by CLEC to establish authenticity of use. Such audit shall not occur more than once in a calendar year. CLEC shall make any and all records and data available to AT&T or AT&T's auditors on a reasonable basis. AT&T shall bear the cost of said audit. Any information provided by CLEC for purposes of such audit shall be deemed Confidential Information pursuant to the General Terms and Conditions.
- 4.2 Subject to Exhibit A hereto, resold services can only be used in the same manner as specified in AT&T's applicable state Tariffs and/or catalogs. Resold services are subject to the same terms and conditions as are specified for such services when furnished to an individual End User of AT&T in the appropriate section of AT&T's applicable state Tariffs and/or catalogs. Specific tariff features (e.g., a usage allowance per month) shall not be aggregated across multiple resold services.
- 4.3 If CLEC cancels an order for resold services, any costs incurred by AT&T in conjunction with provisioning of such order will be recovered in accordance with AT&T's applicable state Tariffs and/or catalogs.
- 4.4 Service Jointly Provisioned with an Independent Company or CLEC
- 4.4.1 AT&T may in some instances provision resold services in accordance with AT&T's applicable state Tariffs, service guide and/or catalog jointly with an Independent Company (ICO) or other CLEC.
- 4.4.2 When CLEC assumes responsibility for such service, all terms and conditions defined in the Tariff, service guide and/or catalog will apply for services provided within the AT&T service area only.

- 4.4.3 Service terminating in an ICO or other CLEC area will be provisioned and billed by the ICO or other CLEC directly to CLEC.
- 4.4.4 CLEC must establish a billing arrangement with the ICO or other CLEC prior to assuming an End User account where such circumstances apply.
- 4.4.5 Specific guidelines regarding such services are available on the AT&T CLEC Online website.

5. Maintenance of Services

- 5.1 Services resold pursuant to this Attachment and AT&T's applicable state Tariff, service guides and/or catalogs and facilities and equipment provided by AT&T shall be maintained by AT&T.
- 5.2 CLEC or its End Users may not rearrange, move, disconnect, remove or attempt to repair any facilities owned by AT&T except with the written consent of AT&T.
- 5.3 CLEC accepts responsibility to notify AT&T of situations that arise that may result in a service problem.
- 5.4 CLEC will contact the appropriate repair centers in accordance with procedures established by AT&T.
- For all repair requests, CLEC shall adhere to AT&T's prescreening guidelines prior to referring the trouble to AT&T.
- 5.6 AT&T reserves the right to contact CLEC's End Users, if deemed necessary, for maintenance purposes.

6. Discontinuance of Service

- 6.1 The procedures for discontinuing service to an End User are as follows:
- 6.1.1 AT&T will deny service to CLEC's End User on behalf of, and at the request of, CLEC. Upon restoration of the End User's service, restoral charges will apply and will be the responsibility of CLEC.
- 6.1.2 At the request of CLEC, AT&T will disconnect a CLEC End User.
- 6.1.3 All requests by CLEC for denial or disconnection of an End User for nonpayment must be in writing.
- 6.1.4 CLEC will be made solely responsible for notifying the End User of the proposed disconnection of the service.
- AT&T will continue to process calls made to the Annoyance Call Center and will advise CLEC when it is determined that annoyance calls are originated from one of its End User's locations. AT&T shall be indemnified, defended and held harmless by CLEC and/or the End User against any claim, loss or damage arising from providing this information to CLEC. It is the responsibility of CLEC to take the corrective action necessary with its End Users who make annoying calls. (Failure to do so will result in AT&T's disconnecting the End User's service.)

7. White Pages Listings

- 7.1 AT&T shall provide CLEC and its End Users access to white pages directory listings under the following terms:
- 7.1.1 Listings. CLEC shall provide all new, changed and deleted listings on a timely basis and AT&T or its agent will include CLEC residential and business End User listings in the appropriate White Pages (residential and business) or alphabetical directories in the geographic areas covered by this Agreement. Directory listings will make no distinction between CLEC and AT&T End Users. CLEC shall provide listing information in accordance with the procedures set forth on the AT&T CLEC Online Website.
- 7.1.2 <u>Unlisted/Non-Published End Users.</u> CLEC will be required to provide to AT&T the names, addresses and telephone numbers of all CLEC End Users who wish to be omitted from directories. Unlisted/Non-Published listings will be subject to the rates as set forth in AT&T's applicable state Tariff and/or catalog and shall not be subject to the wholesale discount.
- 7.1.3 <u>Inclusion of CLEC End Users in Directory Assistance Database.</u> AT&T will include and maintain CLEC End User listings in AT&T's Directory Assistance databases. CLEC shall provide such Directory Assistance listings to AT&T at no charge.
- 7.1.4 <u>Listing Information Confidentiality.</u> AT&T will afford CLEC's directory listing information the same level of confidentiality that AT&T affords its own directory listing information.
- 7.1.5 Additional and Designer Listings. Additional and designer listings will be offered by AT&T at tariffed rates as set forth in AT&T's applicable state Tariff and/or catalog and shall not be subject to the wholesale discount.
- 7.1.6 Rates. So long as CLEC provides listing information to AT&T as set forth in Section 7.1.2 above, AT&T shall provide to CLEC one (1) basic White Pages directory listing per CLEC End User at no charge other than the manual service order charge or the electronic service order charge, as appropriate, as described in Attachment 6.
- Directories: Each CLEC subscriber will receive one (1) copy per primary End User listing, as provided by CLEC, of AT&T White Pages directory in the same manner and at the same time that they are delivered to AT&T's subscribers during the annual delivery of newly published directories.
- 7.2.1 AT&T Connecticut White Page directories will be provided in accordance to state and/or local regulations and orders governing White Page directory distribution.
- 7.2.3 AT&T has no obligation to provide any additional White Page directories above the directories provided to CLEC End Users as specified in Section 7.1.7 above.
- 7.2.4 CLEC may arrange for additional directory distribution and other services with AT&T's directory publishing affiliate pursuant to terms and conditions agreed to by the publishing affiliate and CLEC.

- 7.3 Procedures for submitting CLEC Subscriber Listing Information (SLI) are found on the AT&T CLEC Online website.
- 7.3.1 CLEC authorizes AT&T to release all CLEC SLI provided to AT&T by CLEC to qualifying third parties pursuant to either a license agreement or AT&T's Directory Publishers Database Service (DPDS) in AT&T's applicable state Tariff and/or catalog. Such CLEC SLI shall be intermingled with AT&T's own End User listings and listings of any other CLEC that has authorized a similar release of SLI.
- 7.3.2 No compensation shall be paid to CLEC for AT&T's receipt of CLEC's SLI, or for the subsequent release to third parties of such SLI. In addition, to the extent AT&T incurs costs to modify its systems to enable the release of CLEC's SLI, or costs on an ongoing basis to administer the release of CLEC's SLI, CLEC shall pay to AT&T its proportionate share of the reasonable costs associated therewith. At any time that costs may be incurred to administer the release of CLEC's SLI, CLEC will be notified. If CLEC does not wish to pay its proportionate share of these reasonable costs, CLEC may instruct AT&T that it does not wish to release its SLI to independent publishers, and CLEC shall amend this Agreement accordingly. CLEC will be liable for all costs incurred until the effective date of the amendment.
- 7.3.4 Neither AT&T nor any agent shall be liable for the content or accuracy of any SLI provided by CLEC under this Agreement. CLEC shall indemnify, except to the extent caused by AT&T's gross negligence or willful misconduct, hold harmless and defend AT&T and its agents from and against any damages, losses, liabilities, demands, claims, suits, judgments, costs and expenses (including but not limited to reasonable attorneys' fees and expenses) arising from AT&T's applicable state Tariff obligations or otherwise and resulting from or arising out of any third party's claim of inaccurate CLEC listings or use of the SLI provided pursuant to this Agreement. AT&T may forward to CLEC any complaints received by AT&T relating to the accuracy or quality of CLEC listings.
- 7.3.5 Listings and subsequent updates will be released consistent with AT&T system changes and/or update scheduling requirements.

8. Operator Services (Operator Call Processing and Directory Assistance)

- 8.1 Operator Call Processing (OCP) provides: (1) operator handling for call completion (for example, collect, third number billing, and manual calling-card calls); (2) operator or automated assistance for billing after the End User has dialed the called number (for example, calling card calls); and (3) special services including but not limited to Busy Line Verification and Emergency Line Interrupt (ELI), Emergency Agency Call and operator-assisted Directory Assistance (DA).
- 8.2 Upon request for AT&T OCP, AT&T shall:
- 8.2.1 Process 0+ and 0- dialed local calls.
- 8.2.2 Process 0+ and 0- intraLATA toll calls.

8.2.3	by AT&T.
8.2.4	Process person-to-person calls.
8.2.5	Process collect calls.
8.2.6	Provide the capability for callers to bill a third party and shall also process such calls.
8.2.7	Process station-to-station calls.
8.2.8	Process Busy Line Verify and ELI requests.
8.2.9	Process emergency call trace originated by PSAP.
8.2.10	Process operator-assisted DA calls.
8.2.11	Adhere to equal access requirements, providing CLEC local End Users the same IXC access that AT&T provides its own operator service (OS).
8.2.12	Exercise at least the same level of fraud control in providing OS to CLEC that AT&T provides for its own OS.
8.2.13	Perform Billed Number Screening when handling Collect, Person-to-Person, and Billed-To-Third-Party calls.
8.2.14	Direct customer account and other similar inquiries to the customer service center designated by CLEC.
8.2.15	Provide call records to CLEC in accordance with Optional Daily Usage File (ODUF) standards.
8.2.16	The interface requirements shall conform to the interface specifications for the platform used to provide OS as long as the interface conforms to industry standards.
8.3	DA Service
8.3.1	DA Service provides local and non-local End User telephone number listings with the option to complete the call at the caller's direction separate and distinct from local switching.
8.3.2	DA Service shall provide up to two (2) listing requests per call, if available and if requested by CLEC's End User. AT&T shall provide caller-optional DA call completion service at rates set forth in AT&T's GSST to one of the provided listings.
8.4	<u>DA Service Updates.</u> AT&T shall update End User listings changes daily. These changes include:
8.4.1	New End User connections;
8.4.2	End User disconnections;
8.4.3	End User address changes; and
8.4.4	Non-listed and non-published numbers for use in emergencies.

9.0 OS/DA NON-RECURRING CHARGES FOR LOADING AUTOMATED CALL GREETING (I.E. BRAND ANNOUNCEMENT), RATES AND REFERENCE INFORMATION

- 9.1 The incoming OS/DA call is automatically answered by a pre-recorded greeting loaded into the OS/DA switch itself, prior to being handled by automated equipment or a live operator. It is not technically feasible to avoid the automatic pre-recorded announcement function in these OS/DA switches, therefore CLEC agrees that it shall establish a pre-recorded greeting to play for every OS or DA call dialed by CLEC's end user, and this greeting is mandatory, not optional, when AT&T is the OS/DA provider.
- 9.1.1 CLEC will provide announcement phrase information, via Operator Services Translations Questionnaire (OSTQ), to AT&T in conformity with the format, length, and other requirements specified for all CLECs on the AT&T CLEC Online website.
- 9.1.2 AT&T will then perform all of the loading and testing of the announcement for each applicable OS/DA switch prior to live traffic. CLEC may also change its pre-recorded announcement at any time by providing a new announcement phrase in the same manner, for subsequent loading and testing charges.
- 9.2 If CLEC does not wish to brand the OS/DA calls, CLEC may also have their end user hear silence upon connecting with the OS/DA switch by having AT&T load a recording of silence into the automatic, pre-recorded announcement slot, set for the shortest possible duration allowed by the switch, to then be routed to automated or live operators as with all other OS/DA calls, for which brand loading charges will still apply.
- 9.2.1 CLEC understands that silent announcements may not be perceived by dialing end users as ordinary mechanical handling of OS/DA calls.
- 9.2.2 CLEC agrees that if it does not brand the call, CLEC shall indemnify and hold AT&T harmless from any regulatory violation, consumer complaint, or other sanction for failing to identify the OS/DA provider to the dialing end user.
- 9.2.3 AT&T must make the silent recording play for the shortest possible duration technically feasible for each applicable OS/DA switch, but otherwise has no responsibility if a silent announcement is chosen by CLEC.
- 9.3 AT&T will be responsible for loading the CLEC-provided recording or the silent announcement into all applicable OS and/or DA switches prior to live traffic, testing the announcement for sound quality at parity with that provided to AT&T retail end users. CLEC will be responsible for paying the initial recording or silent announcement loading charges, and thereafter, the per-call charge as well as any subsequent loading charges if a new recordings or silent announcements are provided as specified above.

- 9.4 Branding/Silent Announcement load charges are assessed per loaded recording, per OCN, per switch. (For example, a CLEC Reseller may choose to brand under a different name than its facility-based operations, and therefore two separate recordings could be loaded into each switch, each incurring the Branding/Silent Announcement charge). These charges are mandatory, nonrecurring, and are found in the attached Pricing Schedule.
- 9.5 In all current AT&T OS/DA switches, the applicable CLEC-charged retail OS/DA rates and a CLEC-provided contact number (e.g., reference to a CLEC business office or repair call center) are loaded into the system utilized by the OS/DA Operator.
- 9.6 AT&T will be responsible for loading the CLEC-provided OS/DA retail rates and the CLEC-provided contact number(s) into the OS/DA switches. CLEC will be responsible for paying the initial reference and rate loading charges.
- 9.7 Rate/Reference load charges are assessed per loaded set of rates/references, per OCN, per state. (For example, a CLEC Reseller may choose to rate differently than its facility-based CLEC operations, or may change its rates/references during the life of the contract, and therefore separate sets of rates/references could be loaded for each OCN, per state, each loading incurring the Rate/Reference charge). These charges are mandatory, nonrecurring and are found in the attached Pricing Schedule.
- 9.8 Converting End Users from Prior Branded Service to CLEC or Silent-Branded Service, or between Resale and facilities-based service.
- 9.8.1 To the extent that CLEC has already established the Branding/Silent Announcement recording in AT&T OS/DA switches for both Resale and facilities-based service, then no Non-Recurring Charges apply to the conversion of End Users from prior Resale OS/DA wholesale service to facilities-based OS/DA wholesale service, or vice versa.
- 9.8.2 To the extent that CLEC has not established the Branding/Silent Announcement recording in AT&T OS/DA switches for Resale and/or facilities-based service, then Non-Recurring Charges apply to set up the OS/DA call for the new type of service at the rates set forth in the attached Pricing Schedule.

10. LIDB

- AT&T LIDB stores current information on working telephone numbers and billing account numbers. LIDB data is used by providers of Telecommunications Services to validate billing of collect calls, calls billed to a third party number and nonproprietary calling card calls, to screen out attempts to bill calls to payphones, for billing and for fraud prevention.
- Where CLEC is purchasing Resale services AT&T shall utilize AT&T's service order generated from CLEC LSR's to populate LIDB with CLEC's End User

information. AT&T provides access to information in its LIDB, including CLEC End User information, to various providers of Telecommunications Services via queries to LIDB pursuant to applicable tariffs. Information stored for CLEC, pursuant to this Agreement, shall be available to those Telecommunications Service providers.

- When necessary for fraud control measures, AT&T may perform additions, updates and deletions of CLEC data to the LIDB (e.g., calling card deactivation).
- 10.3 Responsibilities of the Parties
- 10.3.1 AT&T will administer the data provided by CLEC pursuant to this Agreement in the same manner as AT&T administers its own data.
- 10.3.2 CLEC is responsible for completeness and accuracy of the data being provided to AT&T.
- 10.3.3 AT&T shall not be responsible to CLEC for any lost revenue which may result from AT&T's administration of the LIDB pursuant to its established practices and procedures as they exist and as they may be changed by AT&T in its sole discretion from time to time.
- 11. Revenue Accounting Office (RAO) Hosting
- 11.1 RAO Hosting is not required for resale in the AT&T region.
- 12. Optional Daily Usage File (ODUF)
- 12.1 The ODUF Agreement with terms and conditions is included in this Attachment as Exhibit B. Rates for ODUF are as set forth in the Pricing Schedule.
- 12.2 AT&T will provide ODUF service upon written request.
- 13. Intentionally Left Blank

EXCLUSIONS AND LIMITATIONS ON SERVICES AVAILABLE FOR RESALE (Note 4)

		AR		KS		МО		ок		TX	
	Type of Service	Resale	Discount	Resale	Discount	Resale	Discount	Resale	Discoun t	Resale	Discount
1	Grandfathered Services (Note 1)	Yes	Yes	Yes	Yes	Yes	Yes	Yes	Yes	Yes	Yes
2	Promotions: > 90 Days (Note 2)	Yes	Yes	Yes	Yes	Yes	Yes	Yes	Yes	Yes	Yes
3	Promotions: ≤ 90 Days (Note 2)	Yes	No	Yes	No	No	No	Yes	No	Yes	No
4	Lifeline/Link Up Services	Yes	Yes	Yes	Yes	Yes	Yes	Yes	Yes	Yes	Yes
5	911/E911 Services	Yes	Yes	Yes	Yes	Yes	Yes	Yes	Yes	Yes	Yes
6	AT&T Wholesale Voicemail Service(Note 3)	No	No	No	No	No	No	No	No	No	No
7	Mobile Services	No	No	No	No	No	No	No	No	No	No
8	Federal Subscriber Line Charges	Yes	No	Yes	No	Yes	No	Yes	No	Yes	Yes
9	Non-Recurring Charges	Yes	Yes	Yes	Yes	Yes	Yes	Yes	Yes	Yes	Yes
1	End User Line Charge - Number Portability	No	No	No	No	No	No	No	No	No	No
1	Public Telephone Access Service (PTAS)	Yes	Yes	Yes	Yes	Yes	Yes	Yes	Yes	Yes	Yes
1 2	Inside Wire Maintenance Service Plan (Note 4)	No	No	No	No	No	No	No	No	No	No

Applicable Notes:

- 1. Grandfathered services can be resold only to existing subscribers of the grandfathered service.
- 2. Where available for resale, promotions will be made available only to End Users who would have qualified for the promotion had it been provided by AT&T directly.
- 3. AT&T Wholesale Voice Mail offering for Resellers is not equivalent to AT&T Retail offering. AT&T Wholesale Voice Mail product availability is limited to Illinois, Indiana, Michigan, Ohio and Wisconsin, where service is offered via stand-alone agreement.
- 4. Where available, Inside Wire Maintenance Service plans are offered via stand-alone agreement. (Inside Wire Maintenance Plans are not available in Connecticut or Nevada.)
- 5. Some of AT&T's local exchange and toll telecommunications services are not available in certain central offices and areas.

		IL		IN		MI		ОН		WI	
	Type of Service	Resale	Discount	Resale	Discount	Resale	Discount	Resale	Discoun t	Resale	Discount
1	Grandfathered Services (Note 1)	Yes	Yes	Yes	Yes	Yes	Yes	Yes	Yes	Yes	Yes
2	Promotions: > 90 Days (Note 2)	Yes	Yes	Yes	Yes	Yes	Yes	Yes	Yes	Yes	Yes
3	Promotions: ≤ 90 Days (Note 2)	Yes	No	Yes	No	Yes	No	Yes	No	Yes	No
4	Lifeline/Link Up Services	No	No	Yes	Yes	Yes	Yes	Yes	Yes	Yes	Yes
5	911/E911 Services	Yes	Yes	Yes	Yes	Yes	Yes	Yes	Yes	Yes	Yes
6	AT&T Wholesale Voicemail Service (Note 3)	No	No	No	No	No	No	No	No	No	No
7	Mobile Services	No	No	No	No	No	No	No	No	No	No
8	Federal Subscriber Line Charges	Yes	No	Yes	No	Yes	No	Yes	No	Yes	No
9	Non-Recurring Charges	Yes	Yes	Yes	Yes	Yes	Yes	Yes	Yes	Yes	Yes
1	End User Line Charge – Number Portability	No	No	No	No	No	No	No	No	No	No
1	Public Telephone Access Service (PTAS)	Yes	No	Yes	Yes	Yes	No	Yes	No	Yes	No
1 2	Inside Wire Maintenance Service Plan (Note 4)	No	No	No	No	No	No	No	No	No	No

Applicable Notes:

- 1. Grandfathered services can be resold only to existing subscribers of the grandfathered service.
- 2. Where available for resale, promotions will be made available only to End Users who would have qualified for the promotion, had it been provided by AT&T directly.
- 3. AT&T Wholesale Voice Mail offering for Resellers is not equivalent to AT&T Retail offering. AT&T Wholesale Voice Mail product availability is limited to Illinois, Indiana, Michigan, Ohio and Wisconsin, where service is offered via stand-alone agreement.
- 4. Where available, Inside Wire Maintenance Service plans are offered via stand-alone agreement. (Inside Wire Maintenance Plans are not available in Connecticut or Nevada.)
- 5. Some of AT&T's local exchange and toll telecommunications services are not available in certain central offices and areas.

	Type of Service	C	т	C	A	NV		
	Type of Service	Resale	Discount	Resale	Discount	Resale	Discount	
1	Grandfathered Services (Note 1)	Yes	Yes	Yes	Yes	Yes	Yes	
2	Promotions: > 90 Days (Note 2)	Yes	Yes	Yes	Yes	Yes	Yes	
3	Promotions: ≤ 90 Days (Note 2)	Yes	No	Yes	No	Yes	No	
4	Lifeline/Link Up Services	No	No	No	No	Yes	Yes	
5	911/E911 Services	Yes	Yes	Yes	Yes	Yes	Yes	
6	AT&T Wholesale Voicemail Service (Note 3)	No	No	No	No	No	No	
7	Mobile Services	No	No	No	No	No	No	
8	Federal Subscriber Line Charges	Yes	No	Yes	No	Yes	No	
9	Non-Recurring Charges	Yes	Yes	Yes	Yes	Yes	Yes	
1	End User Line Charge – Number Portability	No	No	No	No	No	No	
1	Public Telephone Access Service (PTAS)	Yes	Yes	Yes	Yes	Yes	Yes	
1 2	Inside Wire Maintenance Service Plan (Note 4)	No	No	No	No	No	No	

Applicable Notes:

- 1. Grandfathered services can be resold only to existing subscribers of the grandfathered service.
- 2. Where available for resale, promotions will be made available only to End Users who would have qualified for the promotion had it been provided by AT&T directly.
- 3. AT&T Wholesale Voice Mail offering for Resellers is not equivalent to AT&T Retail offering. AT&T Wholesale Voice Mail product availability is limited to Illinois, Indiana, Michigan, Ohio and Wisconsin, where service is offered via stand-alone agreement.
- 4. Where available, Inside Wire Maintenance Service plans are offered via stand-alone agreement. (Inside Wire Maintenance Plans are not available in Connecticut or Nevada.)
- 5. Some of AT&T's local exchange and toll telecommunications services are not available in certain central offices and areas.

Optional Daily Usage File

1.	Upon written request from CLEC, AT&T will provide the ODUF service to CLEC pursuant to the terms and conditions set forth in this section.
2.	CLEC shall furnish all relevant information required by AT&T for the provision of the ODUF.
3.	The ODUF feed provides CLEC messages that were carried over the AT&T network and processed by AT&T for CLEC.
4.	Charges for ODUF will appear on CLEC's monthly bills for the previous month's usage in arrears. The charges are as set forth in the Pricing Schedule.
5.	The ODUF feed will contain both rated and unrated messages. All messages will be in the standard Alliance for Telecommunications Industry Solutions (ATIS) Exchange Message Interface (EMI) record format.
6.	ODUF Specifications
6.1	ODUF Message to be Transmitted
6.1.1	The following messages recorded by AT&T will be transmitted to CLEC:
6.1.1.1	Message recording for per use/per activation type services (examples: Three Way Calling, Verify, Interrupt, Call Return, etc.);
6.1.1.2	Measured local calls;
6.1.1.3	Directory Assistance messages;
6.1.1.4	IntraLATA Toll;
6.1.1.5	WATS and 800 Service;
6.1.1.6	N11;
6.1.1.7	Information Service Provider Messages;
6.1.1.8	OS Messages;
6.1.1.9	OS Message Attempted Calls;
6.1.1.10	Credit/Cancel Records; and
6.1.1.11	Usage for Voice Mail Message Service.
6.1.2	Rated Incollects (messages AT&T receives from other revenue accounting offices) appear on ODUF. Rated Incollects will be intermingled with AT&T recorded rated and unrated usage. Rated Incollects will not be packed separately.
6.1.3	AT&T will perform duplicate record checks on records processed to ODUF. Any duplicate messages detected will be deleted and not sent to CLEC.
6.1.4	In the event that CLEC detects a duplicate on ODUF they receive from AT&T,

CLEC will drop the duplicate message and will not return the duplicate to AT&T.

6.2 ODUF Physical File Characteristics

- ODUF will be distributed to CLEC via Secure File Transfer Protocol (FTP). The ODUF feed will be a variable block format. The data on the ODUF feed will be in a non-compacted EMI format (one hundred seventy-five (175) byte format plus modules). It will be created on a daily basis Monday through Friday except holidays. Details such as dataset name and delivery schedule will be addressed during negotiations of the distribution medium. There will be a maximum of one (1) dataset per workday per OCN. If AT&T determines the Secure FTP Mailbox is nearing capacity levels, AT&T may move the customer to CONNECT:Direct file delivery.
- 6.2.2 If the customer is moved, CONNECT:Direct data circuits (private line or dial-up) will be required between AT&T and CLEC for the purpose of data transmission. Where a dedicated line is required, CLEC will be responsible for ordering the circuit, overseeing its installation and coordinating the installation with AT&T. CLEC will also be responsible for any charges associated with this line. Equipment required on the AT&T end to attach the line to the mainframe computer and to transmit messages successfully on an ongoing basis will be negotiated on an individual case basis. Any costs incurred for such equipment will be CLEC's responsibility. Where a dial-up facility is required, dial circuits will be installed in the AT&T data center by AT&T and the associated charges assessed to CLEC. Additionally, all message toll charges associated with the use of the dial circuit by CLEC will be the responsibility of CLEC. Associated equipment on the AT&T end, including a modem, will be negotiated on an individual case basis between the Parties. All equipment, including modems and software, that is required on CLEC's end for the purpose of data transmission will be the responsibility of CLEC.
- 6.2.3 If CLEC utilizes FTP for data file transmission, purchase of the FTP software will be the responsibility of CLEC.

6.3 ODUF Packing Specifications

- 6.3.1 The data will be packed using ATIS EMI records. A pack will contain a minimum of one (1) message record or a maximum of ninety-nine thousand nine hundred and ninety-nine (99,999) message records plus a pack header record and a pack trailer record. One transmission can contain a maximum of ninety-nine (99) packs and a minimum of one (1) pack.
- The OCN, From RAO, and Invoice Number will control the invoice sequencing. The From RAO will be used to identify to CLEC which AT&T RAO is sending the message. AT&T and CLEC will use the invoice sequencing to control data exchange. AT&T will be notified of sequence failures identified by CLEC and resend the data as appropriate.

6.4 ODUF Pack Rejection

6.4.1 CLEC will notify AT&T within one (1) business day of rejected packs (via the mutually agreed medium). Packs could be rejected because of pack sequencing

discrepancies or a critical edit failure on the Pack Header or Pack Trailer records (e.g., out-of-balance condition on grand totals, invalid data populated). Standard ATIS EMI error codes will be used. CLEC will not be required to return the actual rejected data to AT&T. Rejected packs will be corrected and retransmitted to CLEC by AT&T.

6.5 <u>ODUF Control Data</u>

6.5.1 CLEC will send one confirmation record per pack that is received from AT&T. This confirmation record will indicate CLEC's receipt of the pack and the acceptance or rejection of the pack. Pack Status Code(s) will be populated using standard ATIS EMI error codes for packs that were rejected by CLEC for reasons stated in the above section.

6.6 ODUF Testing

Upon request from CLEC, AT&T shall send ODUF test files to CLEC. The Parties agree to review and discuss the ODUF file content and/or format. For testing of usage results, AT&T shall request that CLEC set up a production (live) file. The live test may consist of CLEC's employees making test calls for the types of services CLEC requests on ODUF. These test calls are logged by CLEC, and the logs are provided to AT&T. These logs will be used to verify the files. Testing will be completed within thirty (30) days from the date on which the initial test file was sent.

ATTACHMENT 1 – RESALE - EXHIBIT C $\label{eq:page 21 of 21}$ AT&T 13-STATE/ALEC, INC.

Intentionally left blank

Attachment 2

Network Elements and Other Services

TABLE OF CONTENTS

1	Introduction	3
2	Loops	9
3	Line Splitting	23
4	Unbundled Network Element Combinations	24
5	Dedicated Transport and Dark Fiber Transport	27
6	Intentionally Left Blank	33
7	White Pages Listings	33
Inte	entionally Left Blank	
Inte	entionally Left Blank	

ACCESS TO NETWORK ELEMENTS AND OTHER SERVICES

1 Introduction

- 1.1 This Attachment sets forth rates, terms and conditions for unbundled network elements (Network Elements) and combinations of Network Elements (Combinations) that AT&T offers to CLEC for CLEC's provision of Telecommunications Services in accordance with its obligations under Section 251(c)(3) of the Act. Additionally, this Attachment sets forth the rates, terms and conditions for other facilities and services AT&T makes available to CLEC (Other Services). Additionally, the provision of a particular Network Element or Other Service may require CLEC to purchase other Network Elements or services. In the event of a conflict between this Attachment and any other section or provision of this Agreement, the provisions of this Attachment shall control.
- 1.1.1 The state specific provisions set forth in Exhibit 5 shall apply to services provided in each respective state. To the extent that any provision set forth in Exhibit 5 conflicts with any other provision set forth in this Agreement, the provision contained in the Exhibit shall control in the applicable state.
- 1.2 The rates for each Network Element, Combinations and Other Services are set forth in and the Pricing Schedule. If no rate is identified in this Agreement, the rate will be as negotiated by the Parties upon request by either Party. If CLEC purchases service(s) from a tariff, all terms and conditions and rates as set forth in such tariff shall apply. A one-month minimum billing period shall apply to all Network Elements, Combinations and Other Services.
- 1.3 CLEC may purchase and use Network Elements and Other Services from AT&T in accordance with 47 C.F.R § 51.309.
- 1.4 The Parties shall comply with the requirements as set forth in the technical references within this Attachment 2.
- 1.5 CLEC shall not obtain a Network Element for the exclusive provision of mobile wireless services or interexchange services.
- Conversion of Wholesale Services to Network Elements or Network Elements to Wholesale Services. Upon request, AT&T shall convert a wholesale service, or group of wholesale services, to the equivalent Network Element or Combination that is available to CLEC pursuant to Section 251 of the Act and under this Agreement or convert a Network Element or Combination that is available to CLEC pursuant to Section 251 of the Act and under this Agreement to an equivalent wholesale service or group of wholesale services offered by AT&T (collectively "Conversion"). AT&T shall charge the applicable nonrecurring switch-as-is rates for Conversions to specific Network Elements or Combinations found in Pricing Schedule. AT&T shall also charge the same nonrecurring

switch-as-is rates when converting from Network Elements or Combinations. Any rate change resulting from the Conversion will be effective as of the next billing cycle following AT&T's receipt of a complete and accurate Conversion request from CLEC. A Conversion shall be considered termination for purposes of any volume and/or term commitments and/or grandfathered status between CLEC and AT&T. Any change from a wholesale service/group of wholesale services to a Network Element/Combination, or from a Network Element/Combination to a wholesale service/group of wholesale services, that requires a physical rearrangement will not be considered to be a Conversion for purposes of this Agreement. AT&T will not require physical rearrangements if the Conversion can be completed through record changes only. Orders for Conversions will be handled in accordance with the guidelines set forth in the Ordering Guidelines and Processes and CLEC Information Packages as referenced in Sections 1.13.1 and 1.13.2 below.

- 1.7 Except to the extent expressly provided otherwise in this Attachment, CLEC may not maintain unbundled network elements or combinations of unbundled network elements, that are no longer offered pursuant to this Agreement (collectively "Arrangements"). In the event AT&T determines that CLEC has in place any Arrangements after the Effective Date of this Agreement, AT&T will provide CLEC with thirty (30) days written notice to disconnect or convert such Arrangements. If CLEC fails to submit orders to disconnect or convert such Arrangements within such thirty (30) day period, AT&T will transition such circuits to the equivalent tariffed AT&T service(s). Those circuits identified and transitioned by AT&T pursuant to this Section 1.7 shall be subject to all applicable disconnect charges as set forth in this Agreement and the full nonrecurring charges for installation of the equivalent tariffed AT&T service as set forth in AT&T's tariffs. The applicable recurring tariff charge shall apply to each circuit as of the Effective Date of this Agreement.
- 1.8 The Parties agree that for purposes of this Agreement, the list set forth on AT&T's CLEC Online website designates those wire centers that, as of March 10, 2005, meet the FCC's established criteria for non-impairment and constitutes AT&T's list of non-impaired wire centers where certain high capacity (DS1 and above) Loops and high capacity Dedicated Transport are no longer available as Network Elements. This list of non-impaired wire centers shall be subject to modification and/or the addition of wire centers without amendment provided the changes are compliant with the FCC's non-impairment criteria. Notification of such modification and/or addition of wire centers shall be via AT&T CLEC Online website. Upon the Effective Date of this Agreement, CLEC will not place any new orders for high capacity Dedicated Transport or high capacity Loops in those wire centers listed in Exhibit C as modified from time to time as provided for above. In all other wire centers, prior to submitting an order pursuant to this Agreement for high capacity Dedicated Transport or high capacity Loops, CLEC shall undertake a reasonably diligent inquiry to determine whether CLEC is

entitled to unbundled access to such Network Elements in accordance with the terms of this Agreement. By submitting any such order, CLEC self-certifies that to the best of CLEC's knowledge, the high capacity Dedicated Transport or high capacity Loop requested is available as a Network Element pursuant to this Agreement. Upon receiving such order, AT&T shall process the request in reliance upon CLEC's self-certification. To the extent AT&T believes that such request does not comply with the terms of this Agreement, AT&T shall seek dispute resolution in accordance with the General Terms and Conditions of this Agreement. In the event such dispute is resolved in AT&T's favor, AT&T shall bill CLEC the difference between the rates for such circuits pursuant to this Agreement and the applicable nonrecurring and recurring charges for the equivalent tariffed service from the date of installation to the date the circuit is transitioned to the equivalent tariffed service. Within thirty (30) days following a decision finding in AT&T's favor, CLEC shall submit a spreadsheet identifying those non-compliant circuits to be transitioned to tariffed services or disconnected.

1.8.1 In the event that (1) AT&T designated a wire center as non-impaired as set forth in Exhibit C or as set forth in a subsequent notification via AT&T CLEC Online website, (2) as a result of such designation, CLEC converted high capacity Dedicated Transport or high capacity Loops to other services or ordered new services as services other than high capacity Dedicated Transport or high capacity Loop UNEs subsequent to March 10, 2005, (3) CLEC otherwise would have been entitled to high capacity Dedicated Transport or high capacity Loops in such wire center at the time such alternative services were provisioned, and (4) AT&T acknowledges, or a state or federal regulatory body with authority determines, that, at the time AT&T designated such wire center as non-impaired, such wire center did not meet the FCC's non-impairment criteria, then upon request of CLEC consistent with the applicable ordering processes as reflected in the Guides located on AT&T CLEC Online website no later than sixty (60) days after AT&T acknowledges or the state or federal regulatory body issues an order making such a finding, AT&T shall transition to high capacity Dedicated Transport or high capacity Loops, as appropriate, any alternative services in such wire center that were established after such wire center was designated as non-impaired. In such instances, AT&T shall refund to CLEC the difference between the rate paid by CLEC for such services and the applicable rates set forth herein for high capacity Dedicated Transport or high capacity Loops, including but not limited to any charges associated with the Conversion (as defined in Section 1.6 above) from high capacity Dedicated Transport or high capacity Loops to other wholesale services, if applicable, for the period from the later of June 1, 2005, or the date the circuit became a wholesale service to the date the circuit is transitioned to high capacity Dedicated Transport or high capacity Loop as described in this Section. Similarly, in the event that CLEC has placed orders for high capacity Dedicated Transport or high capacity Loops on or after March 11, 2005, and CLEC acknowledges, or a state or federal regulatory body with authority determines,

that the wire center(s) in or between which such high capacity Dedicated Transport or high capacity Loops were ordered are non-impaired with respect to such high capacity Dedicated Transport or high capacity Loops, then no later than sixty (60) days after such acknowledgement or finding, CLEC shall transition such high capacity Dedicated Transport or high capacity Loops to alternative wholesale services. In such instances, CLEC-1 shall compensate AT&T for the difference between the recurring and non-recurring rates paid by CLEC for the high capacity Dedicated Transport or high capacity Loops and the applicable AT&T tariff rate to which AT&T would have been entitled if CLEC had purchased such circuits from AT&T's tariffs, including but not limited to any charges associated with converting such high capacity Dedicated Transport or high capacity Loops to wholesale services.

- 1.9 CLEC may utilize Network Elements and Other Services to provide services in accordance with this Agreement, as long as such services are consistent with industry standards and applicable AT&T Technical References.
- AT&T will perform Routine Network Modifications (RNM) in accordance with FCC 47 C.F.R. § 51.319 (a)(7) and (e)(4) for Loops and Dedicated Transport provided under this Attachment. If AT&T has anticipated such RNM and performs them during normal operations and has recovered the costs for performing such modifications through the rates set forth in Exhibit A, then AT&T shall perform such RNM at no additional charge. RNM shall be performed within the intervals established for the Network Element and subject to the performance measurements and associated remedies set forth in Attachment 9 to the extent such RNM were anticipated in the setting of such intervals. If AT&T has not anticipated a requested network modification as being a RNM and has not recovered the costs of such RNM in the rates set forth in Pricing Schedule, then such request will be handled as a project on an individual case basis. AT&T will provide a price quote for the request and, upon receipt of payment from CLEC, AT&T shall perform the RNM.

1.11 Commingling of Services

- 1.11.1 Commingling means the connecting, attaching, or otherwise linking of a Network Element, or a Combination, to one or more Telecommunications Services or facilities that CLEC has obtained at wholesale from AT&T, or the combining of a Network Element or Combination with one or more such wholesale Telecommunications Services or facilities. CLEC must comply with all rates, terms or conditions applicable to such wholesale Telecommunications Services or facilities.
- Subject to the limitations set forth elsewhere in this Attachment, AT&T shall not deny access to a Network Element or a Combination on the grounds that one or more of the elements: (1) is connected to, attached to, linked to, or combined with such a facility or service obtained from AT&T; or (2) shares part of AT&T's

network with access services or inputs for mobile wireless services and/or interexchange services.

- 1.11.3 Unless otherwise agreed to by the Parties, the Network Element portion of a commingled circuit will be billed at the rates set forth in this Agreement and the remainder of the circuit or service will be billed in accordance with AT&T's tariffed rates or rates set forth in a separate agreement between the Parties.
- 1.11.4 When multiplexing equipment is attached to a commingled circuit, the multiplexing equipment will be billed from the same agreement or tariff as the higher bandwidth circuit. Cross Connects will be billed from the same agreement or tariff as the lower bandwidth circuit.
- 1.11.5 Notwithstanding any other provision of this Agreement, AT&T shall not be obligated to commingle or combine Network Elements or Combinations with any service, network element or other offering that it is obligated to make available only pursuant to Section 271 of the Act.
- 1.12 Terms and conditions for order cancellation charges and Service Date
 Advancement Charges will apply in accordance with Attachment 6 and are
 incorporated herein by this reference. The charges shall be as set forth in the
 applicable state Price Schedule.
- 1.13 Ordering Guidelines and Processes
- 1.13.1 For information regarding Ordering Guidelines and Processes for various Network Elements, Combinations and Other Services, CLEC should refer to AT&T CLEC Online website.
- 1.13.2 Additional information may also be found at AT&T CLEC Online website.
- 1.13.3 The provisioning of Network Elements, Combinations and Other Services to CLEC's Collocation Space will require cross-connections within the central office to connect the Network Element, Combinations or Other Services to the demarcation point associated with CLEC's Collocation Space. These cross-connects are separate components that are not considered a part of the Network Element, Combinations or Other Services and, thus, have a separate charge pursuant to Attachment 4.
- 1.13.4 <u>Testing/Trouble Reporting</u>
- 1.13.4.1 CLEC will be responsible for testing and isolating troubles on Network Elements. CLEC must test and isolate trouble to the AT&T network before reporting the trouble to the UNE Maintenance Service Center. Upon request from AT&T at the time of the trouble report, CLEC will be required to provide the results of the CLEC test which indicate a problem on the AT&T network.

- Once CLEC has isolated a trouble to the AT&T network, and has issued a trouble report to AT&T, AT&T will take the actions necessary to repair the Network Element when trouble is found. AT&T will repair its network facilities to its wholesale customers in the same time frames that AT&T repairs similar services to its retail customers.
- 1.13.4.3 If CLEC reports a trouble on a AT&T Network Element and no trouble is found in AT&T's network, AT&T will charge CLEC a Maintenance of Service Charge and Time and Material charges for any dispatching and testing (both inside and outside the CO) required by AT&T in order to confirm the Network Element's working status. AT&T will assess the applicable Maintenance of Service rates from AT&T's state Pricing Schedule.
- 1.13.4.4 In the event AT&T must dispatch to the customer's location more than once due to incorrect or incomplete information provided by CLEC (e.g., incomplete address, incorrect contact name/number, etc.), AT&T will bill CLEC for each additional dispatch required to repair the Network Element due to the incorrect/incomplete information provided. AT&T will assess the applicable Maintenance of Service rates from AT&T's FCC or state Tariff.
- 1.14.1 CLEC shall pay Time and Material charges when AT&T_dispatches personnel and the trouble is in equipment or communications systems provided an entity by other than AT&T or in detariffed CPE provided by AT&T, unless covered under a separate maintenance agreement.
- 1.14.2 CLEC shall pay Maintenance of Service charges when the trouble clearance did not otherwise require dispatch, but dispatch was requested for repair verification or cooperative testing, and the circuit did not exceed maintenance limits.
- 1.14.3 If CLEC issues a trouble report allowing AT&T access to End User's premises and AT&T personnel are dispatched but denied access to the premises, then Time and Material charges will apply for the period of time that AT&T personnel are dispatched. Subsequently, if AT&T personnel are allowed access to the premises, these charges will still apply.
- 1.14.4 Time and Material charges apply on a first and additional basis for each half-hour or fraction thereof. If more than one technician is dispatched in conjunction with the same trouble report, the total time for all technicians dispatched will be aggregated prior to the distribution of time between the "First Half Hour or Fraction Thereof" and "Each Additional Half Hour or Fraction Thereof" rate categories. Basic Time is work-related efforts of AT&T performed during normally scheduled working hours on a normally scheduled workday. Overtime is work-related efforts of AT&T performed on a normally scheduled workday, but outside of normally scheduled working hours. Premium Time is work related efforts of AT&T performed other than on a normally scheduled workday.
- 1.14.4.1 If CLEC requests or approves an AT&T technician to perform services in excess of or not otherwise contemplated by the nonrecurring charges herein, CLEC will

pay Time and Material charges for any additional work to perform such services, including requests for installation or other work outside of normally scheduled working hours.

1.14.5 Maintenance of Elements

- 1.14.51 If trouble occurs with 251(c)(3) UNEs provided by AT&T, CLEC will first determine whether the trouble is in CLEC's own equipment and/or facilities or those of the End User. If CLEC determines the trouble is in AT&T's equipment and/or facilities, CLEC will issue a trouble report to AT&T.
- 1.14.5.2 CLEC shall pay Time and Material charges (maintenance of service charges/additional labor charges) when CLEC reports a suspected failure of a 251(c)(3) UNE and AT&T dispatches personnel to the End User's premises or an AT&T Central Office and trouble was not caused by AT&T's facilities or equipment. Time and Material charges will include all technicians dispatched, including technicians dispatched to other locations for purposes of testing.

2 Loops

- 2.1 General. The local loop Network Element is defined as a transmission facility that AT&T provides pursuant to this Attachment between a distribution frame (or its equivalent) in AT&T's central office and the loop demarcation point at an customer premises (Loop). Facilities that do not terminate at a demarcation point at a customer premises, including, by way of example, but not limited to, facilities that terminate to another carrier's switch or premises, a cell site, Mobile Switching Center or base station, do not constitute local Loops. The Loop Network Element includes all features, functions, and capabilities of the transmission facilities, including the network interface device, and attached electronics (except those used for the provision of advanced services, such as Digital Subscriber Line Access Multiplexers (DSLAMs)), optronics and intermediate devices (including repeaters and load coils) used to establish the transmission path to the customer's premises, including inside wire owned or controlled by AT&T. CLEC shall purchase the entire bandwidth of the Loop and, except as required herein or as otherwise agreed to by the Parties, AT&T shall not subdivide the frequency of the Loop.
- 2.1.1 The Loop does not include any packet switched features, functions or capabilities.
- 2.1.2 Fiber to the Home (FTTH) loops are local loops consisting entirely of fiber optic cable, whether dark or lit, serving a customer's premises or, in the case of predominantly residential multiple dwelling units (MDUs), a fiber optic cable, whether dark or lit, that extends to the MDU minimum point of entry (MPOE). Fiber to the Curb (FTTC) loops are local loops consisting of fiber optic cable connecting to a copper distribution plant that is not more than five hundred (500) feet from the customer's premises or, in the case of predominantly residential MDUs, not more than five hundred (500) feet from the MDU's MPOE. The fiber

optic cable in a FTTC loop must connect to a copper distribution plant at a serving area interface from which every other copper distribution subloop also is not more than five hundred (500) feet from the respective customer's premises.

- 2.1.2.1 In new build (Greenfield) areas, where AT&T has only deployed FTTH/FTTC facilities, AT&T is under no obligation to provide Loops. FTTH facilities include fiber loops deployed to the MPOE of a MDU that is predominantly residential regardless of the ownership of the inside wiring from the MPOE to each customer in the MDU.
- 2.1.2.2 In FTTH/FTTC overbuild situations where AT&T also has copper Loops, AT&T will make those copper Loops available to CLEC on an unbundled basis, until such time as AT&T chooses to retire those copper Loops using the FCC's network disclosure requirements. In these cases, AT&T will offer a sixty-four (64) kilobits per second (kbps) second voice grade channel over its FTTH/FTTC facilities.
- 2.1.2.3 Furthermore, in FTTH/FTTC overbuild areas where AT&T has not yet retired copper facilities, AT&T is not obligated to ensure that such copper Loops in that area are capable of transmitting signals prior to receiving a request for access to such Loops by CLEC. If a request is received by AT&T for a copper Loop, and the copper facilities have not yet been retired, AT&T will restore the copper Loop to serviceable condition if technically feasible. In these instances of Loop orders in an FTTH/FTTC overbuild area, AT&T's standard Loop provisioning interval will not apply, and the order will be handled on a project basis by which the Parties will negotiate the applicable provisioning interval.
- A hybrid Loop is a local Loop, composed of both fiber optic cable, usually in the feeder plant, and copper twisted wire or cable, usually in the distribution plant. AT&T shall provide CLEC with nondiscriminatory access to the time division multiplexing features, functions and capabilities of such hybrid Loop, on an unbundled basis to establish a complete transmission path between AT&T's central office and a customer's premises.
- 2.1.4 <u>DS1 and DS3 Loop Requirements</u>
- 2.1.4.1 For purposes of this Section 2, a Business Line is defined in 47 C.F.R. § 51.5.
- 2.1.4.2 Notwithstanding anything to the contrary in this Agreement, and except as set forth in Section 2.1.4.12 below, AT&T shall make available DS1 and DS3 Loops as described in this Section 2.1.4 except as described below:
- 2.1.4.2.1 DS1 Loops at any location within the service area of a wire center containing sixty thousand (60,000) or more Business Lines and four (4) or more fiber-based collocators.

- 2.1.4.2.2 DS3 Loops at any location within the service area of a wire center containing thirty-eight thousand (38,000) or more Business Lines and four (4) or more fiber-based collocators.
- 2.1.4.3 A list of wire centers meeting the criteria set forth in Sections 2.1.4.2.1 and 2.1.4.2.2 above as of March 10, 2005 (Initial Wire Center List), is as set forth in Exhibit C or as set forth in a subsequent notification via AT&T CLEC Online website.
- 2.1.4.4 Once a wire center exceeds both of the thresholds set forth in Section 2.1.4.2.1 above, no future DS1 Loop unbundling will be required in that wire center.
- 2.1.4.5 Once a wire center exceeds both of the thresholds set forth in Section 2.1.4.2.2 above, no future DS3 Loop unbundling will be required in that wire center.
- 2.1.4.6 <u>Modifications and Updates to the Wire Center List and Subsequent Transition</u>
 Periods
- 2.1.4.6.1 In the event AT&T identifies additional wire centers that meet the criteria set forth in Section 2.1.4.2 above but that were not included in the Initial Wire Center List, AT&T shall include such additional wire centers in an Accessible Letters (AL). Each such list of additional wire centers shall be considered a "Subsequent Wire Center List".

Effective ten (10) business days after the date of an AT&T AL providing a Subsequent Wire Center List, AT&T shall not be required to unbundle DS1 and/or DS3 Loops, as applicable, in such additional wire center(s).

2.1.4.6.2 For purposes of Section 2.1.4.6 above, AT&T shall make available DS1 and DS3 Loops that were in service for CLEC in a wire center on the Subsequent Wire Center List as of the tenth (10th) business day after the date of AT&T's AL identifying the Subsequent Wire Center List (Subsequent Embedded Base) until ninety (90) days after the tenth (10th) business day from the date of AT&T's AL identifying the Subsequent Wire Center List (Subsequent Transition Period).

Subsequent disconnects or loss of customers shall be removed from the Subsequent Embedded Base.

The rates set forth in Exhibit 5, Section 8.5.8, shall apply to the Subsequent Embedded Base during the Subsequent Transition Period.

No later than forty (40) days from AT&T's AL identifying the Subsequent Wire Center List, CLEC shall submit a spreadsheet(s) identifying the Subsequent Embedded Base of circuits to be disconnected or converted to other AT&T services. The Parties shall negotiate a project schedule for the Conversion of the Subsequent Embedded Base.

- 2.1.4.6.3 If CLEC fails to submit the spreadsheet(s) specified in Section 2.1.4.6.6 above for all of its Subsequent Embedded Base within forty (40) days after the date of AT&T's AL identifying the Subsequent Wire Center List, AT&T will identify CLEC's remaining Subsequent Embedded Base, if any, and will transition such circuits to the equivalent tariffed AT&T service(s). Those circuits identified and transitioned by AT&T shall be subject to the applicable disconnect charges as set forth in this Agreement and the full nonrecurring charges for installation of the equivalent tariffed AT&T service as set forth in AT&T 's tariffs.
- 2.1.4.6.3.1 For Subsequent Embedded Base circuits converted pursuant to Section 2.1.4.6.6 above or transitioned pursuant to Section 2.1.4.6.6.1 above, the applicable recurring tariff charges shall apply as of the earlier of the date each circuit is converted or transitioned, as applicable, or the first day after the end of the Subsequent Transition Period.
- Where facilities are available, AT&T will install Loops in compliance with AT&T's standard due dates available at AT&T CLEC Online website. For orders of fifteen (15) or more Loops, the installation and any applicable Coordinated Hot Cut (CHC) as described below will be handled on a project basis, and the intervals will be set by the AT&T project manager for that order.
- 2.1.6 The Loop shall be provided to CLEC in accordance with AT&T's TR73600 Unbundled Local Loop Technical Specification and applicable industry standard technical references.
- 2.1.7 AT&T will only provision, maintain and repair the Loops to the standards that are consistent with the type of Loop ordered.
- 2.1.7.1 When a AT&T technician is required to be dispatched to provision the Loop, AT&T will tag the Loop with the Circuit ID number and the name of the ordering CLEC.
- 2.1.7.2 For voice grade Loop orders (or orders for Loops intended to provide voice grade services), CLEC shall have dial-tone available for that Loop forty-eight (48) hours prior to the Loop order completion due date.
- 2.1.8 Coordinated Hot Cuts (CHC) and Frame Due Time (FDT)
- 2.1.8.1 CHC allows AT&T and CLEC to coordinate the installation of unbundled Loops where CHC may be purchased as an option, to CLEC's facilities to limit customer service outage. CHC is available when the Loop is provisioned over an existing circuit that is currently providing service to the customer. CHC for physical conversions will be scheduled at AT&T's discretion during normal working hours on the committed due date.

2.1.8.2 FDT allows CLEC to order a specific time for CHC to take place. AT&T will make commercially reasonable efforts to accommodate CLEC's specific conversion time request. However, AT&T reserves the right to negotiate with CLEC a conversion time based on load and appointment control when necessary. This FDT is a chargeable option for all Loops and is billed in addition to the CHC charge. CLEC may specify a time between 9:00 a.m. and 4:00 p.m. (location time) Monday through Friday (excluding holidays). If CLEC specifies a time outside this window, or selects a time or quantity of Loops that requires AT&T technicians to work outside normal work hours, overtime charges will apply in addition to the CHC and FDT charges. Overtime charges will be applied based on the amount of overtime worked and in accordance with the rates established in AT&T's intrastate Access Services Tariff, for each state. The FDT charges for an order due on the same day at the same location will be applied on a per LSR basis.

- 2.1.9 Intentionally Left Blank
- 2.1.10 Intentionally Left Blank
- 2.1.10.1 Intentionally Left Blank
- 2.1.10.2 Intentionally Left Blank
- 2.1.10.3 Intentionally Left Blank
- 2.1.11 Intentionally Left Blank
- 2.1.11.1 Intentionally Left Blank
- 2.1.11.2 Intentionally Left Blank
- 2.2 Unbundled Voice Loops
- 2.2.1 AT&T shall make available the following analog loops:
- 2.2.1.1 2-wire Analog Loop
- 2.2.1.2 Intentionally Left Blank
- 2.2.1.3 4-wire Analog Loop.
- 2.2.2 2-wire or 4-wire Analog Loops may be provisioned using any type of facility that will support voice grade services. This may include loaded copper, non-loaded copper, digital loop carrier systems, fiber/copper combination (hybrid loop) or a combination of any of these facilities. AT&T, in the normal course of maintaining, repairing, and configuring its network, may also change the facilities that are used to provide any given voice grade circuit. This change may occur at

ATTACHMENT 2 - NETWORK ELEMENTS AND OTHER SERVICES Page 14 OF 35 AT&T-13STATE/ALEC, INC.

any time. In these situations, AT&T will only ensure that the newly provided facility will support voice grade services. AT&T will not guarantee that CLEC will be able to continue to provide any advanced services over the new facility.

2.2.3	Intentionally Left Blank
2.2.4	For an additional charge AT&T will make available Loop Testing so that CLEC may request further testing on new Analog Loops. Rates for Loop Testing are as set forth in the state specific Price Schedule.
2.2.5	Intentionally Left Blank
2.3	Unbundled Digital Loops
2.3.1	A 2-Wire 160 Kbps digital loop is a transmission facility which supports Basic Rate ISDN (BRI) digital exchange services. The 2-Wire digital loop 160 Kbps supports usable bandwidth up to 160 Kbps, including overhead.
2.3.2	AT&T shall make available the following UDLs, subject to restrictions set forth herein:
2.3.2.1	2-wire Digital Loop;
2.3.2.2	Intentionally Left Blank
2.3.2.3	Intentionally Left Blank
2.3.2.4	Intentionally Left Blank
2.3.2.5	DS1 Digital Loop
2.3.2.6	Intentionally Left Blank
2.3.2.7	DS3 Loop
2.3.2.8	Intentionally Left Blank
2.3.3	A 2-Wire 160 Kbps digital loop is a transmission facility which supports Basic Rate ISDN (BRI) digital exchange services. The 2-Wire digital loop 160 Kbps supports usable bandwidth up to 160 Kbps, including overhead.
2.3.4	Intentionally Left Blank
2.3.5	Intentionally Left Blank
2.3.6	DS1 Digital Loop.

2.3.6.1 A DS1 Digital Loop (DS1) is a transmission facility that will support DS1 service including Primary Rate ISDN (PRI). The DS1 Digital Loop supports usable bandwidth up to 1.544 Mbps. 2.3.6.2 AT&T shall not provide more than ten (10) unbundled DS1 Loops to CLEC at any single building in which DS1 Loops are available as unbundled Loops. 2.3.7 Intentionally Left Blank 2.3.8 DS3 Loop. DS3 Loop is a two-point digital transmission path which provides for simultaneous two-way transmission of serial, bipolar, return-to-zero isochronous digital electrical signals at a transmission rate of forty-four point seven thirty-six (44.736) megabits per second (Mbps) that is dedicated to the use of the ordering CLEC. It may provide transport for twenty-eight (28) DS1 channels, each of which provides the digital equivalent of twenty-four (24) analog voice grade channels. The interface to unbundled dedicated DS3 transport is a metallic-based electrical interface. 2.3.9 Intentionally Left Blank 2.3.10 DS3 Loops requires an SI in order to ascertain availability. 2.3.11 DS3 services come with a test point and a DLR. Mileage is airline miles, rounded up and a minimum of one (1) mile applies. 2.3.12 CLEC may obtain a maximum of a single Unbundled DS3 Loop to any single building in which DS3 Loops are available as Unbundled Loops. 2.4 Intentionally Left Blank 2.4.1 Intentionally Left Blank 2.4.2 Intentionally Left Blank 2.4.2.1 Intentionally Left Blank 2.4.2.2 Intentionally Left Blank 2.4.2.3 Intentionally Left Blank 2.4.2.4 Intentionally Left Blank 2.4.3 **Intentionally Left Blank** 2.4.3.1 Intentionally Left Blank 2.4.3.2 Intentionally Left Blank

2.4.3.3	Intentionally Left Blank
2.4.3.4	Intentionally Left Blank
2.4.3.5	Intentionally Left Blank
2.4.3.6	Intentionally Left Blank
2.5	DSL Conditioning
2.5.1	DSL Conditioning is defined as routine network modification that AT&T regularly undertakes to provide xDSL services to its own customers. This may include the removal of any device, from a copper Loop or copper Subloop that may diminish the capability of the Loop or Subloop to deliver high-speed switched wireline telecommunications capability, including xDSL service. Such devices include, load coils, excessive bridged taps, low pass filters, and range extenders. Excessive bridged taps are bridged taps that serves no network design purpose and that are beyond the limits set according to industry standards and/or the AT&T's TR 73600 Unbundled Local Loop Technical Specification.
2.5.2	Intentionally Left Blank
2.5.3	Intentionally Left Blank
2.5.4	Intentionally Left Blank
2.5.5	Rates for DSL Conditioning are as set forth the applicable Price Schedule.
2.5.6	AT&T will not modify a Loop in such a way that it no longer meets the technical parameters of the original Loop type (e.g., voice grade, ADSL, etc.) being ordered.
2.5.7	If CLEC requests DSL Conditioning on a reserved facility for a new Loop order, AT&T may perform a line and station transfer and provision a different Loop facility in lieu of the reserved facility with DSL Conditioning if feasible. The Loop provisioned will meet or exceed specifications of the requested Loop facility as modified. CLEC will not be charged for DSL Conditioning if a different Loop is provisioned but will be charged for the line and station transfer, at the price in the applicable state Price Schedule.
2.5.8	Intentionally Left Blank
2.5.9	Intentionally Left Blank
2.6	Loop Provisioning Involving IDLC

- Where CLEC has requested an Unbundled Loop and AT&T uses IDLC systems to provide the local service to the customer and AT&T has a suitable alternate facility available, AT&T will make such alternative facilities available to CLEC. If a suitable alternative facility is not available, then to the extent it is technically feasible, AT&T will implement one of the following alternative arrangements for CLEC (e.g., hairpinning):
 - 1. Roll the circuit(s) from the IDLC to any spare copper that exists to the customer premises.
 - 2. Roll the circuit(s) from the IDLC to an existing DLC that is not integrated.
 - 3. Intentionally Left Blank
 - 4. Intentionally Left Blank
- 2.6.2 Intentionally Left Blank
- 2.6.3 If no alternate facility is available, and upon request from CLEC, and if agreed to by both Parties, AT&T may utilize its BFR process to determine the additional costs required to provision facilities. CLEC will then have the option of paying the one-time construction rates to place the Loop.
- 2.7 Network Interface Device
- 2.7.1 The NID is defined as any means of interconnection of the customer's customer premises wiring to AT&T's distribution plant, such as a cross-connect device used for that purpose. The NID is a single line termination device or that portion of a multiple line termination device required to terminate a single line or circuit at the premises. The NID features two (2) independent chambers or divisions that separate the service provider's network from the customer's premises wiring. Each chamber or division contains the appropriate connection points or posts to which the service provider and the customer each make their connections. The NID provides a protective ground connection and is capable of terminating cables such as twisted pair cable.
- 2.7.2 AT&T shall permit CLEC to connect CLEC's Loop facilities to the customer's customer premises wiring through the AT&T NID or at any other technically feasible point.
- 2.7.3 Access to NID
- 2.7.3.1 CLEC may access the customer's premises wiring by any of the following means and CLEC shall not disturb the existing form of electrical protection and shall maintain the physical integrity of the NID:
- 2.7.3.1.1 AT&T shall allow CLEC to connect its Loops directly to AT&T's multi-line residential NID enclosures that have additional space and are not used by AT&T or any other telecommunications carriers to provide service to the premises;

- 2.7.3.1.2 Where an adequate length of the customer's customer premises wiring is present and environmental conditions permit, either Party may remove the customer premises wiring from the other Party's NID and connect such wiring to that Party's own NID;
- 2.7.3.1.3 Either Party may enter the subscriber access chamber or dual chamber NID enclosures for the purpose of extending a cross-connect or spliced jumper wire from the customer premises wiring through a suitable "punch-out" hole of such NID enclosures; or
- 2.7.3.1.4 CLEC may request AT&T to make other rearrangements to the customer premises wiring terminations or terminal enclosure on a time and materials cost basis.
- In no case shall either Party remove or disconnect the other Party's loop facilities from either Party's NIDs, enclosures, or protectors unless the applicable Commission has expressly permitted the same and the disconnecting Party provides prior notice to the other Party. In such cases, it shall be the responsibility of the Party disconnecting loop facilities to leave undisturbed the existing form of electrical protection and to maintain the physical integrity of the NID. It will be CLEC's responsibility to ensure there is no safety hazard, and CLEC will hold AT&T harmless for any liability associated with the removal of the AT&T Loop from the AT&T NID. Furthermore, it shall be the responsibility of the disconnecting Party, once the other Party's loop has been disconnected from the NID, to reconnect the disconnected loop to a nationally recognized testing laboratory listed station protector, which has been grounded as per Article 800 of the National Electrical Code. If no spare station protector exists in the NID, the disconnected loop must be appropriately cleared, capped and stored.
- 2.7.3.3 CLEC shall not remove or disconnect ground wires from AT&T's NIDs, enclosures, or protectors.
- 2.7.3.4 CLEC shall not remove or disconnect NID modules, protectors, or terminals from AT&T's NID enclosures.
- 2.7.3.5 Due to the wide variety of NID enclosures and outside plant environments, AT&T will work with CLEC to develop specific procedures to establish the most effective means of implementing this section if the procedures set forth herein do not apply to the NID in question.
- 2.7.4 <u>Technical Requirements</u>
- 2.7.4.1 The NID shall provide an accessible point of interconnection and shall maintain a connection to ground.

- 2.7.4.2 If an existing NID is accessed, it shall be capable of transferring electrical analog or digital signals between the customer's customer premises and the distribution media and/or cross-connect to CLEC's NID.
- 2.7.4.3 Existing AT&T NIDs will be operational and provided in "as is" condition. CLEC may request AT&T to do additional work to the NID on a time and material basis. When CLEC deploys its own local loops in a multiple-line termination device, CLEC shall specify the quantity of NID connections that it requires within such device.
- 2.8 <u>Subloop Elements.</u>
- 2.8.1 Where facilities permit, AT&T shall offer access to its Unbundled Subloop (USL) elements as specified herein.
- 2.8.2 <u>Unbundled Subloop Distribution (USLD)</u>
- 2.8.2.1 The USLD facility is a dedicated transmission facility that AT&T provides from a customer's point of demarcation to a AT&T cross-connect device. The AT&T cross-connect device may be located within a remote terminal (RT) or a standalone cross-box in the field or in the equipment room of a building. The USLD media is a copper twisted pair that can be provisioned as a 2-wire or 4-wire facility. AT&T will make available the following subloop distribution offerings where facilities exist:

USLD – Voice Grade (USLD-VG) Unbundled Copper Subloop (UCSL) USLD – Intrabuilding Network Cable (USLD-INC (aka riser cable))

- 2.8.2.2 USLD-VG is a copper subloop facility from the cross-box in the field up to and including the point of demarcation at the customer's premises and may have load coils.
- 2.8.2.3 UCSL is a copper facility eighteen thousand (18,000) feet or less in length provided from the cross-box in the field up to and including the customer's point of demarcation. If available, this facility will not have any intervening equipment such as load coils between the customer and the cross-box.
- 2.8.2.3.1 If CLEC requests a UCSL and it is not available, CLEC may request the copper Subloop facility be modified pursuant to the ULM process to remove load coils and/or excessive bridged taps. If load coils and/or excessive bridged taps are removed, the facility will be classified as a UCSL.
- 2.8.2.4 USLD-INC is the distribution facility owned or controlled by AT&T inside a building or between buildings on the same property that is not separated by a public street or road. USLD-INC includes the facility from the cross-connect

device in the building equipment room up to and including the point of demarcation at the customer's premises.

- 2.8.2.4.1 Upon request for USLD-INC from CLEC, AT&T will install a cross-connect panel in the building equipment room for the purpose of accessing USLD-INC pairs from a building equipment room. The cross-connect panel will function as a single point of interconnection (SPOI) for USLD-INC and will be accessible by multiple carriers as space permits. AT&T will place cross-connect blocks in twenty five (25) pair increments for CLEC's use on this cross-connect panel. CLEC will be responsible for connecting its facilities to the twenty five (25) pair cross-connect block(s).
- 2.8.2.5 For access to Voice Grade USLD and UCSL, CLEC shall install a cable to the AT&T cross-box pursuant to the terms and conditions for physical collocation for remote sites set forth in Attachment 4. This cable would be connected by a AT&T technician within the AT&T cross-box during the set-up process. CLEC's cable pairs can then be connected to AT&T's USL within the AT&T cross-box by the AT&T technician.
- 2.8.2.6 Through the SI process, AT&T will determine whether access to USLs at the location requested by CLEC is technically feasible and whether sufficient capacity exists in the cross-box. If existing capacity is sufficient to meet CLEC's request, then AT&T will perform the site set-up as described in the CLEC Information Package, located at AT&T CLEC Online website.
- 2.8.2.7 The site set-up must be completed before CLEC can order Subloop pairs. For the site set-up in a AT&T cross-connect box in the field, AT&T will perform the necessary work to splice CLEC's cable into the cross-connect box. For the site set-up inside a building equipment room, AT&T will perform the necessary work to install the cross-connect panel and the connecting block(s) that will be used to provide access to the requested USLs.
- 2.8.2.8 Once the site set-up is complete, CLEC will request Subloop pairs through submission of a LSR form to the LCSC. OC is required with USL pair provisioning when CLEC requests reuse of an existing facility, and the OC charge shall be billed in addition to the USL pair rate. For expedite requests by CLEC for Subloop pairs, expedite charges will apply for intervals less than five (5) days.
- 2.8.2.9 USLs will be provided in accordance with AT&T's TR 73600 Unbundled Local Loop Technical Specifications.
- 2.8.3 Unbundled Network Terminating Wire (UNTW)
- 2.8.3.1 UNTW is unshielded twisted copper wiring that is used to extend circuits from an intra-building network cable terminal or from a building entrance terminal to an individual customer's point of demarcation. It is the final portion of the Loop that

in multi-subscriber configurations represents the point at which the network branches out to serve individual subscribers.

2.8.3.2 This element will be provided in MDUs and/or Multi-Tenants Units (MTUs) where either Party owns wiring all the way to the customer's premises. Neither Party will provide this element in locations where the property owner provides its own wiring to the customer's premises, where a third party owns the wiring to the customer's premises.

2.8.3.3 <u>Requirements</u>

- 2.8.3.3.1 On a multi-unit premises, upon request of the other Party (Requesting Party), the Party owning the network terminating wire (Provisioning Party) will provide access to UNTW pairs on an Access Terminal that is suitable for use by multiple carriers at each Garden Terminal or Wiring Closet.
- 2.8.3.3.2 The Provisioning Party shall not be required to install new or additional NTW beyond existing NTW to provision the services of the Requesting Party.
- 2.8.3.3.3 In existing MDUs and/or MTUs in which AT&T does not own or control wiring (INC/NTW) to the customers premises, and CLEC does own or control such wiring, CLEC will install UNTW Access Terminals for AT&T under the same terms and conditions as AT&T provides UNTW Access Terminals to CLEC.
- 2.8.3.3.4 In situations in which AT&T activates a UNTW pair, AT&T will compensate CLEC for each pair activated commensurate to the price specified in CLEC's Agreement.
- Upon receipt of the UNTW SI requesting access to the Provisioning Party's 2.8.3.3.5 UNTW pairs at a multi-unit premises, representatives of both Parties will participate in a meeting at the site of the requested access. The purpose of the site visit will include discussion of the procedures for installation and location of the Access Terminals. By request of the Requesting Party, an Access Terminal will be installed either adjacent to each of the Provisioning Party's Garden Terminal or inside each Wiring Closet. The Requesting Party will deliver and connect its central office facilities to the UNTW pairs within the Access Terminal. The Requesting Party may access any available pair on an Access Terminal. A pair is available when a pair is not being utilized to provide service or where the customer has requested a change in its local service provider to the Requesting Party. Prior to connecting the Requesting Party's service on a pair previously used by the Provisioning Party, the Requesting Party is responsible for ensuring the customer is no longer using the Provisioning Party's service or another CLEC's service before accessing UNTW pairs.
- 2.8.3.3.6 Access Terminal installation intervals will be established on an individual case basis.

- 2.8.3.3.7 The Requesting Party is responsible for obtaining the property owner's permission for the Provisioning Party to install an Access Terminal(s) on behalf of the Requesting Party. The submission of the SI by the Requesting Party will serve as certification by the Requesting Party that such permission has been obtained. If the property owner objects to Access Terminal installations that are in progress or within thirty (30) days after completion and demands removal of Access Terminals, the Requesting Party will be responsible for costs associated with removing Access Terminals and restoring the property to its original state prior to Access Terminals being installed.
- 2.8.3.3.8 The Requesting Party shall indemnify and hold harmless the Provisioning Party against any claims of any kind that may arise out of the Requesting Party's failure to obtain the property owner's permission. The Requesting Party will be billed for nonrecurring and recurring charges for accessing UNTW pairs at the time the Requesting Party activates the pair(s). The Requesting Party will notify the Provisioning Party within five (5) business days of activating UNTW pairs using the LSR form.
- 2.8.3.3.9 If a trouble exists on a UNTW pair, the Requesting Party may use an alternate spare pair that serves that customer if a spare pair is available. In such cases, the Requesting Party will re-terminate its existing jumper from the defective pair to the spare pair. Alternatively, the Requesting Party will isolate and report troubles in the manner specified by the Provisioning Party. The Requesting Party must tag the UNTW pair that requires repair. If the Provisioning Party dispatches a technician on a reported trouble call and no UNTW trouble is found, the Provisioning Party will charge Requesting Party for time spent on the dispatch and testing the UNTW pair(s).
- 2.8.3.3.10 If the Requesting Party initiates the Access Terminal installation and the Requesting Party has not activated at least ten percent (10%) of the capacity of the Access Terminal installed pursuant to the Requesting Party's request for an Access Terminal within six (6) months of installation of the Access Terminal, the Provisioning Party will bill the Requesting Party a nonrecurring charge equal to the actual cost of provisioning the Access Terminal.
- 2.8.3.3.11 If the Provisioning Party determines that the Requesting Party is using the UNTW pairs without reporting the activation of the pairs, the Requesting Party will be billed for the use of that pair back to the date the customer began receiving service from the Requesting Party at that location. Upon request, the Requesting Party will provide copies of its billing record to substantiate such date. If the Requesting Party fails to provide such records, then the Provisioning Party will bill the Requesting Party back to the date of the Access Terminal installation.
- 2.9 <u>Loop Qualification</u>
- 2.9.1 <u>Description of Service</u>

2.9.1.1	AT&T shall qualify copper loops for DSL with its manual and mechanized loop qualification service. The charges for loop qualification are in the applicable state Pricing Schedule.
2.9.1.2	Intentionally Left Blank
2.9.1.3	Intentionally Left Blank
2.9.1.4	Intentionally Left Blank
2.9.1.5	Intentionally Left Blank
2.9.1.6	Intentionally Left Blank
2.9.2	Intentionally Left Blank
2.9.2.1	Intentionally Left Blank
2.9.2.2	Intentionally Left Blank
2.9.2.3	Intentionally Left Blank
2.9.2.4	Intentionally Left Blank
2	T. C. Par
3	Line Splitting
3.1	Line splitting Line splitting shall mean that a provider of data services (a Data LEC) and a provider of voice services (a Voice CLEC) to deliver voice and data service to customers over the same Loop. The Voice CLEC and Data LEC may be the same or different carriers.
	Line splitting shall mean that a provider of data services (a Data LEC) and a provider of voice services (a Voice CLEC) to deliver voice and data service to customers over the same Loop. The Voice CLEC and Data LEC may be the same
3.1	Line splitting shall mean that a provider of data services (a Data LEC) and a provider of voice services (a Voice CLEC) to deliver voice and data service to customers over the same Loop. The Voice CLEC and Data LEC may be the same or different carriers. Line Splitting – UNE-L. In the event CLEC provides its own switching or obtains switching from a third party, CLEC may engage in line splitting arrangements with another CLEC using a splitter, provided by CLEC, in a Collocation Space at the central office where the loop terminates into a
3.1	Line splitting shall mean that a provider of data services (a Data LEC) and a provider of voice services (a Voice CLEC) to deliver voice and data service to customers over the same Loop. The Voice CLEC and Data LEC may be the same or different carriers. Line Splitting – UNE-L. In the event CLEC provides its own switching or obtains switching from a third party, CLEC may engage in line splitting arrangements with another CLEC using a splitter, provided by CLEC, in a Collocation Space at the central office where the loop terminates into a distribution frame or its equivalent.

- 3.4 <u>CLEC Provided Splitter Line Splitting UNE-L</u>
- 3.4.1 To order High Frequency Spectrum on a particular Loop, CLEC must have a DSLAM collocated in the central office that serves the customer of such Loop.
- 3.4.2 CLEC may purchase, install and maintain central office POTS splitters in its collocation arrangements. CLEC may use such splitters for access to its customers and to provide digital line subscriber services to its customers using the High Frequency Spectrum. Existing Collocation rules and procedures and the terms and conditions relating to Collocation set forth in Attachment 4-Central Office shall apply.
- Any splitters installed by CLEC in its collocation arrangement shall comply with ANSI T1.413, Annex E, or any future ANSI splitter Standards. CLEC may install any splitters that AT&T deploys or permits to be deployed for itself or any AT&T affiliate.
- 3.5 <u>Maintenance Line Splitting UNE-L</u>
- 3.5.1 AT&T will be responsible for repairing voice troubles and the troubles with the physical loop between the NID at the customer's premises and the termination point.
- 3.5.2 CLEC shall indemnify, defend and hold harmless AT&T from and against any claims, losses, actions, causes of action, suits, demands, damages, injury, and costs including reasonable attorney fees, which arise out of actions related to the other service provider, except to the extent caused by AT&T's gross negligence or willful misconduct.

4 Unbundled Network Element Combinations

- 4.1 Subject to the provisions hereof and upon CLEC request, AT&T shall meet its combining obligations involving UNEs as to the extent required by FCC rules and orders.
- 4.1.1 To the extent CLEC requests a combination for which AT&T does not have methods and procedures in place to provide such combination, rates and/or methods or procedures for such combination may be developed pursuant to the Bona Fide Request (BFR) process described in Attachment Bona Fide Request. Where electronic ordering is not available, manual ordering shall be used.
- 4.1.2 AT&T will charge CLEC the applicable recurring and nonrecurring charges for each individual UNE and/or combinations as set forth in the Pricing Schedule.
- 4.1.3 Without affecting the other provisions hereof, the UNE combining obligations referenced in this Section apply only in situations where each of the following is met:

- 4.1.3.1 it is technically feasible, including that network reliability and security would not be impaired;
- 4.1.3.2 AT&T's ability to retain responsibility for the management, control, and performance of its network would not be impaired;
- 4.1.3.3 AT&T would not be placed at a disadvantage in operating its own network;
- 4.1.3.4 it would not undermine the ability of other Telecommunications Carriers to obtain access to 251(c)(3) UNEs or to Interconnect with AT&T's network; and
- 4.1.3.5 CLEC is either unable to make the combination itself; or a new entrant and is unaware that it needs to combine certain UNEs to provide a Telecommunications Service, but such obligation under this Section ceases if AT&T informs CLEC of such need to combine.
- 4.1.4 For purposes of Section 4.4 and without limiting other instances in which CLEC may be able to make a combination itself, CLEC is deemed able to make a combination itself when the UNE(s) sought to be combined are available to CLEC, including without limitation on/at an AT&T Premises, as defined in the Attachment Collocation.
- 4.1.5 To the extent CLEC requests a Combination for which AT&T does not have methods and procedures in place to provide such Combination, rates and/or methods or procedures for such Combination will be developed pursuant to the BFR process.
- 4.2 Rates
- 4.2.1 For a UNE combination, CLEC will be charged the applicable UNE service order charge(s), in addition to the recurring and nonrecurring charges for each individual UNE and cross connect ordered.
- 4.3 Enhanced Extended Links (EELs)
- 4.3.1 EELs are combinations of Loops and Dedicated Transport as defined in this Attachment, together with any facilities, equipment, or functions necessary to combine those Network Elements. AT&T shall provide CLEC with EELs where the underlying Network Element are available and are required to be provided pursuant to this Agreement and in all instances where the requesting carrier meets the eligibility requirements, if applicable.
- 4.3.2 High-capacity EELs are (1) combinations of Loop and Dedicated Transport, (2) Dedicated Transport commingled with a wholesale loop, or (3) a loop commingled with wholesale transport at the DS1 and/or DS3 level as described in 47 C.F.R. § 51.318(b).

4.3.3 By placing an order for a high-capacity EEL, CLEC thereby certifies that the service eligibility criteria set forth herein are met for access to a converted high-capacity EEL, a new high-capacity EEL, or part of a high-capacity commingled EEL as a UNE. AT&T shall have the right to audit CLEC's high-capacity EELs as specified below.

4.3.4 <u>Service Eligibility Criteria</u>

- 4.3.4.1 High capacity EELs must comply with the following service eligibility requirements. CLEC must certify for each high-capacity EEL that all of the following service eligibility criteria are met:
- 4.3.4.1.1 CLEC has received state certification to provide local voice service in the area being served;
- 4.3.4.2 For each combined circuit, including each DS1 circuit, each DS1 EEL, and each DS1-equivalent circuit on a DS3 EEL:
- 4.3.4.2.1 1) Each circuit to be provided to each customer will be assigned a local number prior to the provision of service over that circuit;
- 4.3.4.2.2 2) Each DS1-equivalent circuit on a DS3 EEL must have its own local number assignment so that each DS3 must have at least twenty-eight (28) local voice numbers assigned to it;
- 4.3.4.2.3 3) Each circuit to be provided to each customer will have 911 or E911 capability prior to provision of service over that circuit;
- 4.3.4.2.4 4) Each circuit to be provided to each customer will terminate in a collocation arrangement that meets the requirements of 47 C.F.R. § 51.318(c);
- 4.3.4.2.5 5) Each circuit to be provided to each customer will be served by an interconnection trunk over which CLEC will transmit the calling party's number in connection with calls exchanged over the trunk;
- 4.3.4.2.6 6) For each twenty-four (24) DS1 EELs or other facilities having equivalent capacity, CLEC will have at least one (1) active DS1 local service interconnection trunk over which CLEC will transmit the calling party's number in connection with calls exchanged over the trunk; and
- 4.3.4.2.7 7) Each circuit to be provided to each customer will be served by a switch capable of switching local voice traffic.
- 4.3.4.3 AT&T may, on an annual basis, audit CLEC's records in order to verify compliance with the qualifying service eligibility criteria. The audit shall be conducted by a third party independent auditor, and the audit must be performed in accordance with the standards established by the American Institute for

Certified Public Accountants (AICPA). To the extent the independent auditor's report concludes that CLEC failed to comply with the service eligibility criteria, CLEC must true-up any difference in payments, convert all noncompliant circuits to the appropriate service, and make the correct payments on a going-forward basis. In the event the auditor's report concludes that CLEC did not comply in any material respect with the service eligibility criteria, CLEC shall reimburse AT&T for the cost of the independent auditor. To the extent the auditor's report concludes that CLEC did comply in all material respects with the service eligibility criteria, AT&T will reimburse CLEC for its reasonable and demonstrable costs associated with the audit. CLEC will maintain appropriate documentation to support its certifications.

4.3.4.4 In the event CLEC converts special access services to UNEs, CLEC shall be subject to the termination liability provisions in the applicable special access tariffs, if any.

5 Dedicated Transport and Dark Fiber Transport

- 5.1 <u>Dedicated Transport.</u> Dedicated Transport is defined as AT&T's transmission facilities between wire centers or switches owned by AT&T, or between wire centers or switches owned by AT&T and switches owned by CLEC, including but not limited to DS1, DS3 and OCn level services, as well as dark fiber, dedicated to CLEC. AT&T shall not be required to provide access to OCn level Dedicated Transport under any circumstances pursuant to this Agreement.
- 5.2 <u>DS1 and DS3 Dedicated Transport Requirements</u>
- 5.2.1 For purposes of this Section 5.2, a Business Line is as defined in 47 C.F.R. § 51.5.
- Notwithstanding anything to the contrary in this Agreement, AT&T shall make available Dedicated Transport except as described below:
- 5.2.2.1 DS1 Dedicated Transport where both wire centers at the end points of the route contain thirty-eight thousand (38,000) or more Business Lines or four (4) or more fiber-based collocators.
- 5.2.2.2 DS3 Dedicated Transport where both wire centers at the end points of the route contain twenty-four thousand (24,000) or more Business Lines or three (3) or more fiber-based collocators.
- A list of wire centers meeting the criteria set forth in Sections 5.2.2.1 or 5.2.2.2 above as of March 10, 2005, is available as set forth in AT&T's CLEC Online website or as set forth in a subsequent notification via AT&T CLEC Online website (Initial Wire Center List).

- Once a wire center meets or exceeds either of the thresholds set forth in Section 5.2.2.1 above, no future DS1 Dedicated Transport unbundling will be required between that wire center and any other wire center exceeding these same thresholds.
 Once a wire center meets or exceeds either of the thresholds set forth in Section
- 5.2.2.5 Once a wire center meets or exceeds either of the thresholds set forth in Section 5.2.2.2 above, no future DS3 Dedicated Transport will be required between that wire center and any other wire center meeting or exceeding these same thresholds.
- 5.2.2.6 <u>Modifications and Updates to the Wire Center List and Subsequent Transition Periods</u>
- 5.2.2.6.1 In the event AT&T identifies additional wire centers that meet the criteria set forth in Sections 5.2.2.1 or 5.2.2.2 above, but that were not included in the Initial Wire Center List, AT&T shall include such additional wire centers in AL. Each such list of additional wire centers shall be considered a Subsequent Wire Center List.
- 5.2.2.6.2 Effective ten (10) business days after the date of an AT&T AL providing a Subsequent Wire Center List, AT&T shall not be required to provide DS1 and DS3 Dedicated Transport, as applicable, in such additional wire center(s).
- 5.2.2.6.3 For purposes of Section 5.2.2.6, AT&T shall make available DS1 and DS3 Dedicated Transport that was in service for CLEC in a wire center on the Subsequent Wire Center List as of the tenth (10th) business day after the date of AT&T's AL identifying the Subsequent Wire Center List (Subsequent Embedded Base) until ninety (90) days after the tenth (10th) business day from the date of AT&T's AL identifying the Subsequent Wire Center List (Subsequent Transition Period).
- 5.2.2.6.4 Subsequent disconnects or loss of customers shall be removed from the Subsequent Embedded Base.
- 5.2.2.6.5 The rates set forth in Exhibit 5, Section 8.5.8, shall apply to the Subsequent Embedded Base during the Subsequent Transition Period.
- No later than forty (40) days from AT&T's AL identifying the Subsequent Wire Center List CLEC shall submit a spreadsheet(s) identifying the Subsequent Embedded Base of circuits to be disconnected or converted to other AT&T services. The Parties shall negotiate a project schedule for the Conversion of the Subsequent Embedded Base.
- 5.2.2.6.6.1 If CLEC fails to submit the spreadsheet(s) specified in Section 5.2.2.6.6 above for all of its Subsequent Embedded Base within forty (40) days after the date of AT&T's AL identifying the Subsequent Wire Center List, AT&T will identify

CLEC's remaining Subsequent Embedded Base, if any, and will transition such circuits to the equivalent tariffed AT&T service(s). Those circuits identified and transitioned by AT&T shall be subject to the applicable disconnect charges as set forth in this Agreement and the full nonrecurring charges for installation of the equivalent tariffed AT&T service as set forth in AT&T 's tariffs.

- 5.2.2.6.7 For Subsequent Embedded Base circuits converted pursuant to Section 5.2.2.6.6 above or transitioned pursuant to Section 5.2.2.6.6.1 above, the applicable recurring tariff charges shall apply as of the earlier of the date each circuit is converted or transitioned, as applicable, or the first day after the end of the Subsequent Transition Period.
- 5.2.3 AT&T shall:
- 5.2.4 Provide CLEC exclusive use of Dedicated Transport to a particular customer or carrier;
- 5.2.5 Provide all technically feasible features, functions, and capabilities of Dedicated Transport as outlined within the technical requirements of this section;
- 5.2.6 Permit, to the extent technically feasible, CLEC to connect Dedicated Transport to equipment designated by CLEC, including but not limited to, CLEC's collocated facilities; and
- Permit, to the extent technically feasible, CLEC to obtain the functionality provided by AT&T's digital cross-connect systems.
- 5.3 AT&T shall offer Dedicated Transport:
- 5.3.1 As capacity on a shared facility; and
- 5.3.2 As a circuit (i.e., DS1, DS3) dedicated to CLEC.
- 5.4 Dedicated Transport may be provided over facilities such as optical fiber, copper twisted pair, and coaxial cable, and shall include transmission equipment such as line terminating equipment, amplifiers, and regenerators.
- 5.5 CLEC may obtain a maximum of twelve (12) unbundled DS3 Dedicated Transport circuits on each Route where DS3 Dedicated Transport is available as a Network Element, and a maximum of ten (10) unbundled DS1 Dedicated Transport circuits on each Route where there is no 251(c)(3) unbundling obligation for DS3 Dedicated Transport, but for which impairment exists for DS1 Dedicated Transport. A route is defined as a transmission path between one of AT&T's wire centers or switches and another of AT&T's wire centers or switches. A route between two (2) points may pass through one or more intermediate wire centers or switches. Transmission paths between identical end

points are the same "route", irrespective of whether they pass through the same intermediate wire centers or switches, if any.

5.6	Technical Requirements
5.6.1	For DS1 or DS3 circuits, Dedicated Transport shall at a minimum meet the performance, availability, jitter, and delay requirements specified for Customer Interface to Central Office (CI to CO) connections in the applicable industry standards.
5.6.2	AT&T shall offer the following interface transmission rates for Dedicated Transport:
5.6.2.1	DS1;
5.6.2.2	DS3;
5.6.2.3	Intentionally Left Blank
5.6.2.4	SDH (Synchronous Digital Hierarchy) Standard interface rates are in accordance with International Telecommunications Union (ITU) Recommendation G.707 and Plesiochronous Digital Hierarchy (PDH) rates per ITU Recommendation G.704.
5.6.3	AT&T shall design Dedicated Transport according to its network infrastructure. CLEC shall specify the termination points for Dedicated Transport.
5.6.4	At a minimum, Dedicated Transport shall meet each of the requirements set forth in the applicable industry technical references and AT&T Technical References;
5.6.4.1	Telcordia TR-TSY-000191 Alarm Indication Signals Requirements and Objectives, Issue 1, May 1986.
5.6.4.2	Intentionally Left Blank
5.6.4.3	Intentionally Left Blank
5.7	<u>Unbundled Channelization (Multiplexing)</u>
5.7.1	To the extent CLEC is purchasing DS1 or DS3 Dedicated Transport pursuant to this Agreement, Unbundled Channelization (UC) provides the optional multiplexing capability that will allow a DS1 (1.544 Mbps) or DS3 (44.736 Mbps) or Network Elements to be multiplexed or channelized at a AT&T central office. Channelization can be accomplished through the use of a multiplexer or a digital cross-connect system at the discretion of AT&T. Once UC has been installed, CLEC may request channel activation on a channelized facility and AT&T shall connect the requested facilities via cross connects. The cross

connects must be compatible with the lower capacity facility and ordered with the lower capacity facility. This service is available as defined in NECA 4.

- 5.7.2 AT&T shall make available the following channelization systems and interfaces:
- 5.7.2.1 DS1 Channelization System: channelizes a DS1 signal into a maximum of twenty-four (24) DS0s. The following cross connects are available: Analog and Digital Data.
- 5.7.2.2 DS3 Channelization System: channelizes a DS3 signal into a maximum of twenty-eight (28) DS1s. A DS1 cross connect is available with this system.
- 5.7.2.3 Intentionally Left Blank
- 5.7.3 <u>Technical Requirements.</u> In order to assure proper operation with AT&T provided central office multiplexing functionality, CLEC's channelization equipment must adhere strictly to form and protocol standards. CLEC must also adhere to such applicable industry standards for the multiplex channel bank, for voice frequency encoding, for various signaling schemes, and for sub rate digital access.
- 5.8 <u>Dark Fiber Transport.</u> Dark Fiber Transport is defined as Dedicated Transport that consists of unactivated optical interoffice transmission facilities without attached signal regeneration, multiplexing, aggregation or other electronics.
- 5.8.1 <u>Dark Fiber Transport Requirements</u>
- 5.8.1.1 For purposes of this Section 5.8, a Business Line is as defined in 47 C.F.R. § 51.5.
- Notwithstanding anything to the contrary in this Agreement, AT&T shall make available Dark Fiber Transport except as described below:
- 5.8.1.2.1 Dark Fiber Transport where both wire centers at the end points of the route contain twenty-four thousand (24,000) or more Business Lines or three (3) or more fiber-based collocators.
- 5.8.1.3 A list of wire centers meeting the criteria set forth in Section 5.8.1.2.1 above as of March 10, 2005, (Initial List) is available as set forth in Exhibit C or as set forth in a subsequent notification via AT&T CLEC Online website.
- 5.8.1.4 Once a wire center exceeds either of the thresholds set forth in Section 5.8.1.2.1 above, no future Dark Fiber Transport unbundling will be required in that wire center.
- 5.8.1.5 <u>Modifications and Updates to the Wire Center List and Subsequent Transition Periods</u>

- 5.8.1.5.1 In the event AT&T identifies additional wire centers that meet the criteria set forth in Section 5.8.1.2.1 above, but that were not included in the Initial Wire Center List, AT&T shall include such additional wire centers in an AL. Each such list of additional wire centers shall be considered a "Subsequent Wire Center List".
- 5.8.1.5.2 Effective ten (10) business days after the date of an AT&T AL providing a Subsequent Wire Center List, AT&T shall not be required to provide unbundled access to Dark Fiber Transport, as applicable, in such additional wire center(s).
- 5.8.1.5.3 For purposes of Section 5.8.1.5, AT&T shall make available Dark Fiber Transport that was in service for CLEC in a wire center on the Subsequent Wire Center List as of the tenth (10th) business day after the date of AT&T's AL identifying the Subsequent Wire Center List (Subsequent Embedded Base) until ninety (90) days after the tenth (10th) business day from the date of AT&T's AL identifying the Subsequent Wire Center List (Subsequent Transition Period).
- 5.8.1.5.4 Subsequent disconnects or loss of customers shall be removed from the Subsequent Embedded Base.
- 5.8.1.5.5 The rates set forth in Exhibit 5, Section 8.5.8, shall apply to the Subsequent Embedded Base during the Subsequent Transition Period.
- 5.8.1.5.6 No later than forty (40) days from AT&T's AL identifying the Subsequent Wire Center List CLEC shall submit a spreadsheet(s) identifying the Subsequent Embedded Base of circuits to be disconnected or converted to other AT&T services. The Parties shall negotiate a project schedule for the Conversion of the Subsequent Embedded Base.
- 5.8.1.5.6.1 If CLEC fails to submit the spreadsheet(s) specified in Section 5.8.1.5.6 above for all of its Subsequent Embedded Base within forty (40) days after the date of AT&T's AL identifying the Subsequent Wire Center List, AT&T will identify CLEC's remaining Subsequent Embedded Base, if any, and will transition such circuits to the equivalent tariffed AT&T service(s). Those circuits identified and transitioned by AT&T shall be subject to the applicable disconnect charges as set forth in this Agreement and the full nonrecurring charges for installation of the equivalent tariffed AT&T service as set forth in AT&T 's tariffs.
- 5.8.1.5.6.2 For Subsequent Embedded Base circuits converted pursuant to Section 5.8.1.5.6 above or transitioned pursuant to Section 5.8.1.5.6.1 above, the applicable recurring tariff charges shall apply as of the earlier of the date each circuit is converted or transitioned, as applicable, or the first day after the end of the Subsequent Transition Period.
- 5.9 Intentionally Left Blank

5.9.1	Intentionally Left Blank
5.9.2	Intentionally Left Blank
5.9.3	Intentionally Left Blank
5.9.4	Intentionally Left Blank
5.9.5	Intentionally Left Blank
5.9.6	Intentionally Left Blank
5.9.7	Intentionally Left Blank
6	Intentionally Left Blank
7	White Pages Listings
7.1	AT&T shall provide CLEC and its customers access to white pages directory listings under the following terms:
7.1.1	<u>Listings.</u> CLEC shall provide all new, changed and deleted listings on a timely basis and AT&T or its agent will include CLEC residential and business customer listings in the appropriate White Pages (residential and business) or alphabetical directories in the geographic areas covered by this Agreement. Directory listings will make no distinction between CLEC and AT&T customers. CLEC shall provide listing information in accordance with the procedures set forth on the AT&T CLEC Online website.
7.1.2	<u>Unlisted/Non-Published Customers.</u> CLEC will be required to provide to AT&T the names, addresses and telephone numbers of all CLEC customers who wish to be omitted from directories. Unlisted/Non-Published listings will be subject to the rates as set forth in AT&T's state specific Price Schedule and/or tariff and shall not be subject to wholesale discount.
7.1.3	Inclusion of CLEC Customers in Directory Assistance Database. AT&T will include and maintain CLEC customer listings in AT&T's DA databases. CLEC shall provide such Directory Assistance listings to AT&T at no charge.
7.1.4	<u>Listing Information Confidentiality.</u> AT&T will afford CLEC's directory listing information the same level of confidentiality that AT&T affords its own directory listing information.
7.1.5	Additional and Designer Listings. Additional and designer listings will be offered

by AT&T at tariffed rates as set forth in AT&T's applicable state tariff and shall

not be subject to the wholesale discount.

- 7.1.6 Rates. So long as CLEC provides listing information to AT&T as set forth in Section 7.1.2 above, AT&T shall provide to CLEC one (1) basic White Pages directory listing per CLEC customer at no charge other than applicable service order charges as set forth in AT&T's tariffs. Except in the case of a LSR submitted solely to port a number from AT&T, if such listing is requested on the initial LSR associated with the request for services, a single manual service order charge or electronic service order charge, as appropriate, as described in the Pricing Schedule, will apply to both the request for service and the request for the directory listing. Where a subsequent LSR is placed solely to request a directory listing, or is placed to port a number and request a directory listing, separate service order charges as set forth in AT&T's tariffs shall apply, as well as the manual service order charge or the electronic service order charge, as appropriate, as described in the Pricing Schedule.
- 7.2 <u>Directories.</u> AT&T or its agent shall make available White Pages directories to CLEC customer at no charge or as specified in a separate agreement between CLEC and AT&T's agent.
- 7.3 Procedures for submitting CLEC SLI are found on the AT&T CLEC Online website.
- 7.3.1 CLEC authorizes AT&T to release all CLEC SLI provided to AT&T by CLEC to qualifying third parties pursuant to either a license agreement or AT&T's Directory Publishers Database Service (DPDS), AT&T's tariffs. Such CLEC SLI shall be intermingled with AT&T's own customer listings and listings of any other CLEC that has authorized a similar release of SLI.
- No compensation shall be paid to CLEC for AT&T's receipt of CLEC SLI, or for the subsequent release to third parties of such SLI. In addition, to the extent AT&T incurs costs to modify its systems to enable the release of CLEC's SLI, or costs on an ongoing basis to administer the release of CLEC SLI, CLEC shall pay to AT&T its proportionate share of the reasonable costs associated therewith. At any time that costs may be incurred to administer the release of CLEC's SLI, CLEC will be notified. If CLEC does not wish to pay its proportionate share of these reasonable costs, CLEC may instruct AT&T that it does not wish to release its SLI to independent publishers, and CLEC shall amend this Agreement accordingly. CLEC will be liable for all costs incurred until the effective date of the agreement.
- 7.3.3 Neither AT&T nor any agent shall be liable for the content or accuracy of any SLI provided by CLEC under this Agreement. CLEC shall indemnify, except to the extent caused by AT&T's gross negligence or willful misconduct, hold harmless and defend AT&T and its agents from and against any damages, losses, liabilities, demands, claims, suits, judgments, costs and expenses (including but not limited to reasonable attorneys' fees and expenses) arising from AT&T's tariff obligations or otherwise and resulting from or arising out of any third

party's claim of inaccurate CLEC listings or use of the SLI provided pursuant to this Agreement. AT&T may forward to CLEC any complaints received by AT&T relating to the accuracy or quality of CLEC listings.

7.3.4 Listings and subsequent updates will be released consistent with AT&T system changes and/or update scheduling requirements.

Requirements for DS1 and DS3 Loops

- 1. CLEC may obtain a maximum of ten (10) unbundled DS1 Loops to any single building in which such Loops are still subject to unbundling requirements.
- 1.1 CLEC may obtain a maximum of one (1) Unbundled DS3 Loop to any single building in which such Loops are still subject to unbundling requirements.
- 1.2 CLEC may obtain access to the following:
- 1.2.1 Unbundled DS1 Loops to any Building not served by a wire center with at least 60,000 Business Lines and four (4) or more fiber-based collocators.
- 1.2.2 Unbundled DS3 Loops to any Building not served by a wire center with at least 38,000 Business Lines and four (4) or more fiber-based collocators.
- 2. Dedicated Transport and Dark Fiber Transport
- 2.1 <u>Dedicated Transport</u>. Dedicated Transport is defined as AT&T's transmission facilities between wire centers or switches owned by AT&T, or between wire centers or switches owned by AT&T and switches owned by CLEC, including but not limited to DS1, DS3 and OCn level services, as well as dark fiber, dedicated to CLEC. AT&T shall not be required to provide access to OCn level Dedicated Transport under any circumstances pursuant to this Agreement.
- 2.2 Requirements for DS1 and DS3 Dedicated Transport
- 2.2.1 CLEC may obtain access to the following:
- 2.2.1.1. DS1 Transport except on routes connecting a pair of wire centers, where both wire centers contain at least four (4) fiber-based collocators or at least 38,000 Business access lines.
- 2.2.1.2 DS3 Transport except on routes connecting a pair of wire centers, each of which contains at least three (3) fiber-based collocators or at least 24,000 Business access lines.
- 2.2.1.3 CLEC may obtain a maximum of twelve (12) unbundled DS3 Dedicated Transport circuits on each route where DS3 Dedicated Transport is available as a Network Element, and a maximum of ten (10) unbundled DS1 Dedicated Transport circuits on each Route where there is no 251(c)(3) unbundling obligation for DS3 Dedicated Transport but for which impairment exists for DS1 Dedicated Transport.

Dark Fiber Transport. Dark Fiber Transport is defined as Dedicated Transport that consists of unactivated optical interoffice transmission facilities without attached signal regeneration, multiplexing, aggregation or other electronics. Except as set forth in Section 2.3.1 below, AT&T shall not be required to provide access to Dark Fiber Transport Entrance Facilities pursuant to this Agreement.

2.3.1 Requirements for Dark Fiber Transport

2.3.2 CLEC may obtain access to the following:

AT&T shall provide CLEC with access to UNE Dedicated Transport Dark Fiber, except on routes where both wire centers defining the route are either Tier 1 or Tier 2 Wire Centers. As such <u>AT&T</u> must provide UNE Dedicated Transport Dark Fiber under this Agreement only if a wire center on either end of the requested route is a Tier 3 Wire Center. If both wire centers defining a requested route are either Tier 1 or Tier 2 Wire Centers, then Dedicated Transport Dark Fiber circuits on such routes are Declassified and no longer available as UNEs under this Agreement. Accordingly, CLEC may not order or otherwise obtain, and CLEC will cease ordering UNE Dedicated Transport Dark Fiber on such route(s).

Wire Center "Tiers" – For purposes of Unbundled Dedicated Transport and Dark Fiber Transport "tiers," are as follows:

Tier 1 Wire Centers are those AT&T Wire Centers that contain at least four (4) fiber-based Collocators, at least 38,000 business lines, or both. Tier 1 Wire Centers also are those AT&T tandem switching locations that have no Line-Side switching facilities, but nevertheless serve as a point of traffic aggregation accessible by CLEC. Once a Wire Center is determined to be a Tier 1 Wire Center, that Wire Center is not subject to later reclassification as a Tier 2 or Tier 3 Wire Center.

Tier 2 Wire Centers are those AT&T Wire Centers that are not Tier 1 Wire Centers, but contain at least three (3) fiber-based Collocators, at least 24,000 business lines, or both. Once a Wire Center is determined to be a Tier 2 Wire Center, that Wire Center is not subject to later reclassification as a Tier 3 Wire Center.

Tier 3 Wire Centers are those AT&T Wire Centers that do not meet the criteria for Tier 1 or Tier 2 Wire Centers.

3. (i) Business Line

For purposes of this Attachment 2, a "Business Line" is, as defined in 47 C.F.R. § 51.5, a AT&T-owned switched access line used to serve a business customer, whether by AT&T itself or by a CLEC that leases the line from AT&T. The

number of business lines in a wire center shall equal the sum of all AT&T business switched access lines, plus the sum of all UNE loops connected to that wire center, including UNE loops provisioned in combination with other unbundled elements. Among these requirements, business line tallies (1) shall include only those access lines connecting end-user customers with AT&T end-offices for switched services, (2) shall not include non-switched special access lines, (3) shall account for ISDN and other digital access lines by counting each 64 kbps-equivalent as one line. For example, a DS1 line corresponds to 24 64 kbps-equivalents, and therefore to 24 "business lines."

3.2 (ii) Fiber-Based Collocation

3.2.1 For purposes of this Attachment 2 a "Fiber-Based Collocator" is, as defined in 47 C.F.R. § 51.5, any carrier, unaffiliated with AT&T, that maintains a collocation arrangement in a AT&T wire center, with active electrical power supply, and operates a fiber-optic cable or comparable transmission facility that (1) terminates at a collocation arrangement within the wire center; (2) leaves the AT&T wire center premises; and (3) is owned by a party other than AT&T or any affiliate of AT&T, except as set forth in this paragraph. Dark fiber obtained from an incumbent LEC on an indefeasible right of use basis shall be treated as non-incumbent LEC fiber-optic cable. Two or more affiliated fiber-based collocators in a single wire center shall collectively be counted as a single fiber-based collocator. For purposes of this paragraph, the term affiliate is defined by 47 U.S.C. § 153(1) and any relevant interpretation in this Title.

3.3 (iii) Building

3.3.1 For purposes of this Attachment 2, a "Building" is a structure under one roof. Two or more physical structures that share a connecting wall or are in close physical proximity shall not be considered a single building solely because of a connecting tunnel or covered walkway, or a shared parking garage or parking area, unless such structures share the same street address (e.g., two department stores connected by a covered walkway to protect shoppers from weather would be considered two separate buildings).

3.4 (iv) Route

3.4.1 For purposes of this Attachment 2, a "Route" is, as defined in 47 C.F.R. §. 51.319(e), a transmission path between one of an incumbent LEC's wire centers or switches and another of the incumbent LEC's wire centers or switches. A route between two points (e.g. wire center or switch "A" and wire center or switch "Z") may pass through one or more intermediate wire centers or switches (e.g., wire center or switch "X"). Transmission paths between identical end points (e.g., wire center or switch "A" and wire center or switch "Z") are the same "route,"

irrespective of whether they pass through the same intermediate wire centers or switches, if any.

- 4. In the event that (1) AT&T designates a wire center as non-impaired, (2) CLEC converts existing UNEs to other services or orders new services as services other than UNEs, (3) CLEC otherwise would have been entitled to UNEs in such wire center at the time alternative services provisioned, and (4) AT&T acknowledges or a state or federal agency regulatory body with authority determines that, at the time AT&T designated such wire center as non-impaired, such wire center did not meet the FCC's non-impairment criteria, then upon request of CLEC, AT&T shall transition to UNEs any alternative services in such wire center that were established after such wire center was designated as non-impaired. In such instances, AT&T shall refund CLEC the difference between the rate paid by CLEC for such services and the applicable UNE rate, including but not limited to any charges associated with the unnecessary conversion from UNE to other wholesale services.
- 5. <u>DS1 Digital Loop.</u> This is a designed 4-wire Loop that is provisioned according to industry standards for DS1 or Primary Rate ISDN services and will come standard with a test point, OC, and a DLR. A DS1 Loop may be provisioned over a variety of loop transmission technologies including copper, HDSL-based technology or fiber optic transport systems. It will include a 4-wire DS1 Network Interface at the End User's location.
- 6. Intentionally Left Blank
- 7. Intentionally Left Blank
- 8. Modifications and Updates to the Wire Center List and Subsequent Transition Periods. Non-Impaired Wire Center Criteria And Related Processes
- 8.1 AT&T has designated and posted, to AT&T CLEC Online website, the Wire Centers where it contends the thresholds for DS1 and DS3 Unbundled High-Capacity UNE Loops (as defined pursuant to Rule 51.319(a)(4) and Rule 51.319(a)(5) and for Tier 1 and Tier 2 Non-Impaired Wire Centers as defined pursuant to Rule 51.319(e)(3)(i) and Rule 51.319(e)(3)(ii)) have been met.
- 8.2 Commission-approved Wire Center Lists:
- In states where the Commission has already determined that a Wire Center is properly designated as a Wire Center meeting the thresholds set forth pursuant to Rule 51.319(a)(4), Rule 51.319(a)(5), Rule 51.319(e)(3)(i) and Rule 51.319(e)(3)(ii), CLEC may no longer self-certify or request DS1/DS3 High-Capacity UNE Loops, DS1/DS3 Dedicated Transport or Dark Fiber Dedicated Transport arrangements declassified by the non-impairment status of the Wire Center in such Wire Center.

- 8.3 Wire Center Lists Pending Commission Approval:
- In states where the Commission has not previously determined, in any proceeding, that a Wire Center is properly designated as a Wire Center meeting the thresholds set forth pursuant to Rule 51.319(a)(4), Rule 51.319(a)(5), Rule 51.319(e)(3)(i) and Rule 51.319(e)(3)(ii), AT&T's designations shall be treated as controlling (even if CLEC believes the list is inaccurate) for purposes of transition and ordering unless CLEC provides a self-certification as outlined below. If ALEC withdraws its self-certification after a dispute has been filed with the Commission, but before the Commission has made a determination regarding the wire center designation, the wire center designation(s) that were the subject of the dispute will be treated as though the Commission approved AT&T's designations.
- 8.4 Self-Certifications:
- 8.4.1 CLEC shall perform a reasonably diligent inquiry to determine whether, to the best of CLEC's knowledge, the Wire Center meets the non-impairment thresholds as set forth pursuant to Rule 51.319(a)(4), Rule 51.319(a)(5), Rule 51.319(e)(3)(i) and Rule 51.319(e)(3)(ii).
- 8.4.2 If, based on its reasonably diligent inquiry, the CLEC disputes the AT&T Wire Center non-impairment designation, the CLEC will provide a self-certification to AT&T identifying the Wire Center(s) for which it is self-certifying. To self-certify, CLEC can send a letter to AT&T claiming Self Certification or CLEC may elect to self-certify using a written or electronic notification sent to AT&T.
- 8.4.3 If CLEC makes such a self-certification, and CLEC is otherwise entitled to the ordered element under the Agreement, then AT&T shall provision the requested facilities in accordance with CLEC's order and within AT&T's standard ordering interval applicable to such facilities.
- 8.4.4 If AT&T in error rejects CLEC orders, where CLEC has provided self certification in accordance with this Section of this Agreement, AT&T will modify its systems to accept such orders within 5 business hours of CLEC notification to its Local Service Specialist.
- 8.4.5 CLEC may not submit a self-certification for a Wire Center after the transition period for the DS1/DS3 UNE Loops and/or DS1/DS3 Dedicated Transport and/or Dark Fiber Dedicated Transport impacted by the designation of the Wire Center has passed.
- 8.4.6 CLEC may not self-certify that it is entitled to obtain Unbundled DS1/DS3 UNE Loops or Unbundled DS1/DS3 Dedicated Transport at a location where CLEC has met the volume Cap set forth in Section 1 (for DS1/DS3 UNE Loops) and Section 2.2 (for DS1/DS3 Dedicated Transport).

- 8.4.7 Until CLEC provides a self-certification for High-Capacity UNE Loops and/or Transport for such Wire Center designations, CLEC will not submit High Capacity UNE Loop and/or Transport orders based on the Wire Center designation, and if no self-certification is provided will transition any remaining Embedded Base of DS1 and DS3 UNE Loop and Transport and Dark Fiber Transport arrangements affected by the designation by disconnecting or transitioning to an alternate facility or arrangement, if available, within 30 calendar days of executing this Agreement. If CLEC fails to disconnect or transition to an alternate facility or arrangement within such thirty (30) calendar day period, AT&T may disconnect such circuits or beginning billing CLEC the equivalent special access rate. If no equivalent special access rate exists, a true-up will be determined using the Transitional Rates.
- 8.4.8 AT&T will update the AT&T CLEC Online website posted list and will advise CLECs of such posting via Accessible Letter, which term for the purposes of this Section above of this Agreement shall be deemed to mean an Accessible Letter issued after the Effective Date of this Agreement, as set forth in this Section.
- 8.4.9 If it desires to do so, AT&T can dispute the self-certification and associated CLEC orders for facilities pursuant to the following procedures:
- 8.4.10 AT&T will notify the CLEC of its intent to dispute the CLEC's self-certification within thirty (30) calendar days of the CLEC's self-certification or within thirty (30) calendar days of the Effective Date of this Agreement, whichever is later.
- 8.4.11 AT&T will file the dispute for resolution with the state Commission within sixty (60) calendar days of the CLEC's self-certification or within sixty (60) calendar days of the Effective Date of this Agreement, whichever is later.
- 8.4.12 AT&T will notify CLEC of the filing of such a dispute via Accessible Letter.
- 8.4.13 If the self-certification dispute is filed with the state Commission for resolution, the Parties will not oppose requests for intervention by other CLECs if such request is related to the disputed Wire Center designation(s). The Parties agree to urge the state Commission to adopt a case schedule resulting in the prompt resolution of the dispute.
- 8.4.14 During the timeframe of any dispute resolution proceeding, AT&T shall continue to provide the High-Capacity UNE Loop or Transport facility in question to CLEC at the rates in the Pricing Schedule.
- 8.4.15 If CLEC withdraws its self-certification, or if the state Commission determines through arbitration or otherwise that CLEC was not entitled to the provisioned DS1/DS3 UNE Loops or DS1/DS3 Dedicated Transport or Dark Fiber Dedicated Transport under Section 251, the rates paid by CLEC for the affected UNE Loop or transport shall be subject to true-up as follows:

8.4.15.1 For Wire Centers designated by AT&T prior to March 11, 2005 and

For the affected UNE Loop/transport element(s) installed prior to March 11, 2005.

- 8.4.15.1.1 CLEC will provide a true-up calculated using a beginning date of March 11, 2005 based on the FCC transitional rates which are the rates in effect at the time of the non-impairment designations plus 15% ("Transitional Rates"). If affected UNE Loops/transport element(s) remain in place after the end of the initial TRRO transition period, CLEC will also provide a true-up for the period after the end of initial TRRO transition period calculated using the equivalent special access rates during the period between the end of the initial transition period and the date the circuit is actually transitioned. If no equivalent special access rate exists, a true-up will be determined using the Transitional Rates. The applicable equivalent special access rate/Transitional Rates as described above will continue to apply until the facility has been transitioned.
- 8.4.15.1.2 For the affected UNE Loop/transport element(s) installed after March 11, 2005, CLEC will provide a true-up to an equivalent special access rate as of the later of the date billing began for the provisioned element or thirty (30) calendar days after AT&T's Notice of non-impairment. If no equivalent special access rate exists, a true-up will be determined using the Transitional Rates. The applicable equivalent special access rate/Transitional Rates will continue to apply until the facility has been transitioned.
- 8.4.15.2 For Wire Centers designated by AT&T after March 11, 2005,

For affected UNE Loop/transport elements ordered before AT&T's Wire Center designation,

- 8.4.15.2.1 if the applicable transition period is within the initial TRRO transition period described in Section 8.1 of this Agreement, CLEC will provide a true-up during the period between the date that is thirty (30) calendar days after AT&T's Notice of non-impairment and the date the circuit is transitioned to the Transitional Rates.
- 8.4.15.2.2 if the applicable transition period is after the initial TRRO transition period described in Section 8.1 of this Agreement has expired, CLEC will provide a true-up based on the Transitional Rates between the date that is thirty (30) calendar days after AT&T's Notice of non-impairment and the end of the applicable transition period described in Section 8.1 and the equivalent special access rates during the period between the end of the initial transition period and the date the circuit is actually transitioned. If no equivalent special access rate exists, a true-up will be determined using the Transitional Rates. The applicable equivalent special access/Transitional Rates as described above will continue to apply until the facility has been transitioned.

- 8.4.15.3 For affected UNE Loop/transport elements ordered after AT&T's Wire Center designation, CLEC will provide a true-up for the affected UNE Loop/transport element(s) to an equivalent special access rate for the affected UNE Loop/transport element(s) as of the later of the date billing began for the provisioned element or thirty (30) calendar days after AT&T's Notice of non-impairment. If no equivalent special access rate exists, a true-up will be determined using the Transitional Rates. The applicable equivalent special access/Transitional Rates will continue to apply until the facility has been transitioned.
- 8.4.15.4 In the event of a dispute following CLEC's Self-Certification, upon request by the Commission or CLEC, AT&T will make available, subject to the appropriate state or federal protective order, and other reasonable safeguards, all documentation and all data upon which AT&T intends to rely, which will include the detailed business line information for the AT&T Wire Center or centers that are the subject of the dispute.
- 8.5 <u>DS1 or DS3 loops, or Dedicated Transport in Wire Centers that Meet the TRRO</u> Non-Impaired Criteria in the Future
- 8.5.1 The parties recognize that Wire Centers that AT&T had not designated as meeting the FCC's non-impairment thresholds as of March 11, 2005, may meet those thresholds in the future. In the event that a Wire Center that is not currently designated as meeting one or more of the FCC's non-impairment thresholds, meets one or more of these thresholds at a later date, AT&T may add the Wire Center to the list of designated Wire Centers and the Parties will use the following process:
- 8.5.2 AT&T may update the Wire Center list as changes occur.
- 8.5.3 To designate a Wire Center that had previously not met one or more of the FCC's impairment thresholds but subsequently does so, AT&T will provide notification to CLEC via Accessible Letter and by a posting on AT&T's CLEC Online website.
- 8.5.4 AT&T will continue to accept CLEC orders for impacted DS1/DS3 UNE Loops, DS1/DS3 Dedicated Transport and/or Dark Fiber Dedicated Transport without requiring CLEC self-certification for thirty (30) calendar days after the date the Accessible Letter is issued.
- 8.5.5 In the event the CLEC disagrees with AT&T's determination, CLEC will have sixty (60) calendar days from the issuance of the Accessible Letter to dispute AT&T's Wire Center determination by providing a self-certification to AT&T.
- 8.5.6 If the CLEC does not use the self-certification process described in Section 8.5.5 to self-certify against AT&T's Wire Center designation within sixty (60) calendar

days of the issuance of the Accessible Letter, CLEC must transition all circuits that have been declassified by the Wire Center designation(s) by disconnecting or transitioning to an alternate facility or arrangement, if available, within 180 calendar days after the issuance of the Accessible Letter (or 270 days in the case of dark fiber)providing the Wire Center designation of non-impairment; no additional notification from AT&T will be required. CLEC may not obtain new DS1/DS3 UNE Loops, DS1/DS3 Dedicated Transport and/or Dark Fiber Dedicated Transport in Wire Centers and/or Routes where such circuits have been declassified during the applicable transition period. If CLEC fails to disconnect or transition to an alternate facility or arrangement within such period, AT&T may disconnect such circuits or beginning billing CLEC the equivalent special access rate. If no equivalent special access rate exists, a true-up will be determined using the transitional rates set forth in Section 8.5.8.

- 8.5.7 If CLEC does provide self-certification to dispute AT&T's designation determination within sixty (60) calendar days of the issuance of the Accessible Letter, AT&T may dispute CLEC's self-certification as described in Section 8.4 of this Agreement and AT&T will accept and provision the applicable UNE Loop and transport orders for the CLEC providing the self certification during a dispute resolution process.
- 8.5.8 During the applicable transition period, the transition rates paid will be rates in effect at the time of the non-impairment designations plus 15%.
- 8.6 Transition Procedures of DS1/DS3 UNE Loops, DS1/DS3 Dedicated Transport or Dark Fiber Dedicated Transport arrangements impacted by Wire Center designation(s)
- The provisions of Section 8.1 of this Attachment shall apply to the transition of DS1/DS3 UNE Loops, DS1/DS3 Dedicated Transport or Dark Fiber Dedicated Transport arrangements impacted by Wire Center designation(s). As outlined in Section 8.1 of this Attachment, requested transitions of DS1/DS3 High Capacity UNE Loops, DS1/DS3 Dedicated Transport or Dark Fiber Dedicated Transport arrangements shall be performed in a manner that reasonably minimizes the disruption or degradation to CLEC 's End User's service, and all applicable charges shall apply. Cross-connects provided by AT&T in conjunction with such UNE Loops and/or Transport shall be billed at applicable wholesale rates (e.g., prior to transition, cross connects will be billed at transitional rates, after transition, if conversion is to an access product, cross connects will be billed at applicable access rates. Cross-connects that are not associated with such transitioned DS1/DS3 High-Capacity UNE Loops, DS1/DS3 Dedicated Transport or Dark Fiber Dedicated Transport arrangements shall not be re-priced.
- 8.6.2 AT&T will process CLEC orders for DS1/DS3 UNE Loops, DS1/DS3 Dedicated Transport, or Dark Fiber Transport conversion or disconnection. AT&T will not

convert or disconnect these services prior to the end of the applicable transitional period unless specifically requested by the CLEC; however, CLEC is responsible for ensuring that it submits timely orders in order to complete the transition by the end of applicable transitional period in an orderly manner.

- 8.6.3 A Building that is served by both an impaired Wire Center and a non impaired Wire Center and that is not located in the serving area for the non-impaired Wire Center will continue to have affected elements available from the impaired Wire Center and support incremental moves, adds, and changes otherwise permitted by the Agreement, as amended.
- 8.6.4.1 Notwithstanding anything to the contrary in the Agreement, including any amendments to this Agreement, at the end of the applicable transitional period, unless CLEC has submitted a disconnect/discontinuance LSR or ASR, as applicable, under Section 8.4 of this Agreement, and if CLEC and AT&T have failed to reach agreement under Section 8.4 of this Agreement as to a substitute service arrangement or element, then AT&T may, at its sole option, disconnect DS1/DS3 UNE Loops, DS1/DS3 Dedicated Transport or Dark Fiber Dedicated Transport, whether previously provided alone or in combination with or as part of any other arrangement, or convert the subject element(s), whether alone or in combination with or as part of any other arrangement to an analogous resale or access service, if available, at rates applicable to such analogous service or arrangement.
- 9. CLEC may purchase and use Network Elements and Other Services from AT&T in accordance with 47 C.F.R §51.309. Performance Measurements associated with this Attachment 2 are contained in Attachment 9. The quality of the Network Elements provided pursuant to §251, as well as the quality of the access to said Network Elements that AT&T provides to CLEC, shall be, to the extent technically feasible, at least equal to that which AT&T provides to itself, and its affiliates.
- The Parties shall comply with the requirements as set forth in the technical references within this Attachment 2. AT&T shall comply with the requirements set forth in the technical reference as provided on AT&T's CLEC Online website, as well as any performance or other requirements identified in this Agreement, to the extent that they are consistent with the greater of AT&T's actual performance or applicable industry standards. If one or more of the requirements set forth in this Agreement are in conflict, the technical reference requirements shall apply. If the parties cannot reach agreement, the dispute resolution process set forth in the General Terms and Conditions of this Agreement shall apply.

11. Commingling of Services

11.1 Commingling means the connecting, attaching, or otherwise linking of a Network Element, or a Combination, to one or more Telecommunications Services or

facilities that CLEC has obtained at wholesale from AT&T, or the combining of a Network Element or Combination with one or more such wholesale Telecommunications Services or facilities. In AT&T ILLINOIS, AT&T OKLAHOMA and AT&T TEXAS Only: The wholesale services that can be commingled with Network Elements or a Combination include network elements required to be unbundled under Section 271. In AT&T INDIANA, AT&T KANSAS, AT&T MICHIGAN, AT&T MISSOURI, AT&T NEVADA, AT&T OHIO and AT&T WISCONSIN Only: Neither Commingling nor a Commingled Arrangement shall include, involve, or otherwise encompass an AT&T offering pursuant to 47 U.S.C. § 271 that is not a UNE under 47 U.S.C. § 251(c)(3). CLEC must comply with all rates, terms or conditions applicable to such wholesale Telecommunications Services or facilities.

- Subject to the limitations set forth elsewhere in this Attachment, AT&T shall not deny access to a Network Element or a Combination on the grounds that one or more of the elements is connected to, attached to, linked to, or combined with such a facility or service obtained at wholesale from AT&T.
- Unless expressly prohibited by the terms of this Attachment, AT&T shall permit CLEC to Commingle an Unbundled Network Element or a Combination of unbundled Network Elements with wholesale services obtained from AT&T, services obtained from third parties or facilities provided by CLEC.
- Unless otherwise agreed to by the Parties, the Network Element portion of a commingled circuit will be billed at the rates set forth in the Pricing Schedule and the remainder of the circuit or service will be billed in accordance with AT&T's tariffed rates or rates set forth by separate agreement.
- When multiplexing equipment is attached to a commingled arrangement, the multiplexing equipment will be billed from the same agreement or the tariff as the higher bandwidth circuit. Cross connects will be billed from the same agreement or tariff as the lower bandwidth circuit.
- 11.6 Terms and conditions for order cancellation charges will apply in accordance with Attachment 2. The charges shall be as se forth in the Pricing Schedule.
- 12. <u>Conversion of Wholesale Services to Network Elements or Network Elements to</u>
 Wholesale Services
- 12.1 Upon request, AT&T shall convert a wholesale service, or group of wholesale services, to the equivalent Network Element or Combination that is available to CLEC pursuant to Section 251 of the Act and under this Agreement, or convert a Network Element or Combination that is available to CLEC pursuant to Section 251 of the Act and under this Agreement to an equivalent wholesale service or group of wholesale services offered by AT&T (collectively "Conversion").

AT&T shall charge the applicable nonrecurring Commission service order and record change charges for Conversions to specific Network Elements or Combinations found in the Pricing Schedule. AT&T shall also charge the service order and record change charges when converting from Network Elements or Combinations. Any rate change resulting from the Conversion will be effective as of the next billing cycle following AT&T's receipt of a complete and accurate Conversion request from CLEC. Any change from a wholesale service/group of wholesale services to a Network Element/Combination, or from a Network Element/Combination to a wholesale service/group of wholesale services that requires a physical rearrangement will not be considered to be a Conversion for purposes of this Agreement. AT&T will not require physical rearrangements if the Conversion can be completed through record changes only. Orders for Conversions will be handled in accordance with the guidelines set forth as found online on AT&T's CLEC Online website.

- 12.2 Any outstanding conversions shall be effective on or after the effective date of this agreement.
- 12.3 <u>Ordering Guidelines and Processes</u>
- 12.3.1 For information regarding Ordering Guidelines and Processes for various Network Elements, Combinations and Other Services, CLEC should refer to the CLEC Handbook on AT&T's CLEC Online website.
- 12.3.2 The provisioning of Network Elements, Combinations and Other Services to CLEC's Collocation Space will require cross-connections within the central office to connect the Network Element, Combinations or Other Services to the demarcation point associated with CLEC's Collocation Space. These cross-connects are separate components that are not considered a part of the Network Element, Combinations or Other Services and, thus, have a separate charge pursuant to this Agreement.

13. Line Splitting

- Line splitting shall mean that CLEC purchases a whole loop and provides the splitter to provide voice and data services through an arrangement with a third party CLEC, who is either the provider of data services (a Data LEC) or the provider of voice services (a Voice CLEC) to deliver voice and data service to End Users over the same Loop. The Voice CLEC and Data LEC may be the same or different carriers.
- 13.2 <u>Line Splitting UNE-L.</u> In the event CLEC provides its own switching or obtains switching from a third party, CLEC may engage in line splitting arrangements with another CLEC using a splitter, provided by CLEC, in a Collocation Space at the central office where the loop terminates into a distribution frame or its equivalent.

- 13.2.1 Provisioning Line Splitting and Splitter Space UNE-L
- 13.2.1.1 CLEC provides the splitter when providing Line Splitting with UNE-L. When CLEC or its authorized agent owns the splitter, Line Splitting requires the following: a loop from NID at the End User's location to the serving wire center and terminating into a distribution frame or its equivalent.
- 13.2.1.2 An unloaded 2-wire copper Loop must serve the End User. The meet point for the Voice CLEC and the Data LEC is the point of termination on the MDF for the Data LEC's cable and pairs.
- 13.3 <u>CLEC Provided Splitter Line Splitting UNE-L</u>
- 13.3.1 To order High Frequency Spectrum on a particular Loop, CLEC or its authorized agent must have a DSLAM collocated in the central office that serves the End User of such Loop.
- 13.3.2 CLEC or its authorized agent may purchase, install and maintain central office POTS splitters in its collocation arrangements. CLEC or its authorized agent may use such splitters for access to its customers and to provide digital line subscriber services to its customers using the High Frequency Spectrum. Existing Collocation rules and procedures and the terms and conditions relating to Collocation set forth in Attachment 4 Central Office shall apply.
- Any splitters installed by CLEC in its collocation arrangement shall comply with ANSI T1.413, Annex E, or any future ANSI splitter Standards. CLEC may install any splitters that AT&T deploys or permits to be deployed for itself or any AT&T affiliate.
- 13.4 <u>Maintenance Line Splitting UNE-L</u>
- 13.4.1 AT&T will be responsible for repairing voice troubles and the troubles with the physical loop between the NID at the End User's premises and the termination point.
- AT&T must make all necessary network modifications, including providing nondiscriminatory access to operations support systems necessary for preordering, ordering provisioning, maintenance and repair, and billing for loops used in line splitting arrangements. AT&T may use existing state commission collaboratives and change management processes to address OSS modifications that are necessary.
- 13.5 Indemnification
- 13.5.1 CLEC shall indemnify, defend and hold harmless AT&T from and against any claims, losses, and costs which arise out of actions related to the other service

provider (i.e. CLEC party to the line splitting arrangement who is not CLEC), except to the extent caused by AT&T's gross negligence or willful misconduct.

- PROVIDED, HOWEVER, that all amounts advanced in respect of such claims, losses and costs shall be repaid to CLEC by AT&T if it shall ultimately be determined in a final judgment without further appeal by a court of appropriate jurisdiction that AT&T is not entitled to be indemnified for such claims, losses and costs because the Claims, Losses and Costs arose as a result of AT&T's gross negligence or willful misconduct.
- 13.5.3 AT&T will indemnify, defend and hold harmless CLEC from and against any Claims, Losses and Costs which arise out of actions related to the other service provider (i.e. CLEC party to the line splitting arrangement who is not CLEC brought against CLEC to the extent such Claim alleges that the cause of the Claim, Loss and Cost was the result of AT&T's gross negligence or willful misconduct.
- PROVIDED, HOWEVER, that AT&T shall have no obligation to indemnify CLEC under this section unless CLEC provides AT&T with prompt written notice of any such Claim; CLEC permits AT&T to assume and control the defense to such action, with counsel chosen by AT&T; and AT&T does not enter into any settlement or compromise of such Claim.
- 13.5.5 PROVIDED, HOWEVER, that all amounts advanced in respect of such Claims, Losses and Costs shall be repaid to AT&T by CLEC if it shall ultimately be determined in a final judgment without further appeal by a court of appropriate jurisdiction that CLEC is not entitled to be indemnified for such Claims, Losses and Costs because the Claims, Losses and Costs did not arises as a result of AT&T's gross negligence or willful misconduct.
- 13.5.6 "Claim" means any threatened, pending or completed action, suit or proceeding, or any inquiry or investigation that AT&T or CLEC in good faith believes might lead to the institution of any such action, suit or proceeding.
- 13.5.7 "Loss" means any and all damages, injuries, judgments, fines penalties, amounts paid or payable in settlement, deficiencies, and expenses (including all interest, assessments, and other charges paid or payable in connection with or respect of such Losses) incurred in connection with the Claim.
- 13.5.8 "Costs" means all reasonable attorney's fees and all other reasonable fees, expenses and obligations paid or incurred in connection with the Claim or related matters, including without limitation, investigating, defending, or participating (as a party, witness or otherwise) in (including on appeal), or preparing to defend or participate in any Claim.

- Fiber to the Home (FTTH) loops are local loops consisting entirely of fiber optic cable, whether dark or lit, serving an End User's premises or, in the case of predominantly residential multiple dwelling units (MDUs), a fiber optic cable, whether dark or lit, that extends to the MDU minimum point of entry (MPOE).
- Fiber to the Curb (FTTC) loops are local loops consisting of fiber optic cable connecting to a copper distribution plant that is not more than five hundred (500) feet from the End User's premises or, in the case of predominantly residential MDUs, not more than five hundred (500) feet from the MDU's MPOE. The fiber optic cable in a FTTC loop must connect to a copper distribution plant at a serving area interface from which every other copper distribution subloop also is not more than five hundred (500) feet from the respective End User's premises.
- Greenfield Requirements: In new build (Greenfield) areas, where AT&T has only deployed FTTH/FTTC facilities, AT&T is under no obligation to provide such FTTH and FTTC Loops. FTTH facilities include fiber loops deployed to the MPOE of a MDU that is predominately residential regardless of the ownership of the inside wiring from the MPOE to each End User in the MDU.
- 16.1 Overbuild Requirements: In FTTH/FTTC overbuild situations where AT&T also has copper loops, AT&T will make those copper loops available to CLEC on an unbundled basis, until such time as AT&T chooses to retire those copper loops using the FCC's network disclosure requirements. In these cases, AT&T will offer a 64 Kbps second voice grade channel over its FTTH/FTTC facilities. AT&T's retirement of copper loops must comply with Applicable Law.
- 16.2 <u>DS1/DS3 Requirements:</u> Notwithstanding the above, nothing in this Section shall limit AT&T's obligation to offer CLECs unbundled DS1 and DS3 loops (or loop/transport combination) in any wire center where AT&T is required to provide such loop facilities.
- Subloops: AT&T shall provide CLEC with nondiscriminatory access to the subloop for access to multiunit premises wiring on an unbundled basis regardless of the capacity level or type of loop that the CLEC seeks to provision for its customer. The subloop for access to multiunit premises wiring is defined as any portion of the loop that it is technically feasible to access at a terminal in the incumbent LEC's outside plant at or near a multiunit premises. One category of this subloop is inside wire, which is defined for purposes of this section as all loop plant owned or controlled by the incumbent LEC at a multiunit customer premises between the minimum point of entry as defined in §68.105 of the FCC rules and the point of demarcation of the incumbent LEC's network as defined in § 68.3 of the FCC rules.
- Upon notification by a requesting telecommunications carrier that it requests interconnection at a multiunit premises where AT&T owns controls or leases

wiring, AT&T shall provide a single point of interconnection that is suitable for use by multiple carriers.

- Hybrid loops are defined in the federal rules at 47 CFR §51.319(a)(2) as local loops, composed of both fiber optic cable, usually in the feeder plant, and copper twisted wire or cable, usually in the distribution plant. AT&T shall provide CLECwith nondiscriminatory access to the time division multiplexing features, functions and capabilities of such hybrid loop, including DS1 and DS3 capacity under Section 251 where impairment exists, on an unbundled basis to establish a complete transmission path between AT&T's central office and an End User's premises.
- AT&T shall not engineer the transmission capabilities of its network in a manner, or engage in any policy, practice, or procedure, that disrupts or degrades access to a local loop or subloop, including the time division multiplexing-based features, functions, and capabilities of a hybrid loop, for which a requesting telecommunications carrier may obtain or has obtained access pursuant to this Attachment.

17.0 Routine Network Modifications

- 17.1 AT&T will perform Routine Network Modifications (RNM) in accordance with FCC 47 CFR 51.319 (a)(7) and (e)(4) for Loops and Dedicated Transport provided under this Attachment. If AT&T normally provides such RNM for its own customers and has recovered the costs for performing such modifications through the rates set forth in the applicable state Pricing Schedule or by tariff, then AT&T will perform such RNM at no additional charge. A routine network modification is an activity that AT&T regularly undertakes for its own customers. Routine network modifications include, but are not limited to, rearranging or splicing of cable; adding an equipment case; adding a doubler or repeater; adding a smart jack; installing a repeater shelf; adding a line card; and deploying a new multiplexer or reconfiguring an existing multiplexer. Routine network modifications may entail activities such as accessing manholes, deploying bucket trucks to reach aerial cable, and installing equipment casings. Routine network modifications do not include the construction of a new loop, or the installation of new aerial or buried cable for a CLEC.
- 17.2 Rates: AT&T will provide for CLEC at no additional charge, all RNM which AT&T normally provides for its own customers and for which AT&T recovers its costs through the rates set forth in the applicable state Pricing Schedule or by tariff. AT&T will otherwise perform Routine Network Modifications pursuant to the existing non-recurring charges and recurring rates ordered by the applicable state regulatory body for loop and transport facilities as set forth in the applicable state Pricing Schedule or by tariff. For any RNM performed by AT&T for which AT&T alleges that its costs are not recovered through existing rates, AT&T shall

immediately petition the Commission to establish a permanent rate. The Commission will establish interim rates for such RNM that will be subject to true-up upon the establishment of a final rate.

- 17.3 If AT&T does not normally provide a network modification requested by CLEC for AT&T customers, and does not recover the costs of the network modifications requested in the rates set forth in the applicable state Pricing Schedule or by tariff, then such request will be handled as a project on an individual case basis ("ICB"). AT&T will provide a price quote for the request and, upon receipt of payment from CLEC, AT&T will perform the network modification.
- 17.4 RNM will be performed within the intervals established for the Network Element and subject to the performance measurements and associated remedies set forth in Attachment 9 of this Agreement. Either AT&T or CLEC may seek resolution of any dispute regarding the classification of a network modification as routine or non-routine from the Commission.

18.0 <u>Line Conditioning</u>

- Definitions: Line Conditioning is defined as the removal from a copper Loop or copper Subloop of any device that could diminish the capability of the Loop or Subloop to deliver high-speed switched wireline telecommunications capability, including digital subscriber line service. Such devices include, but are not limited to, bridged taps, load coils, low pass filters, and range extenders. Excessive bridged taps are bridged taps that serve no network design purpose and that are beyond the limits set according to industry standards and/or the AT&T's TR 73600 Unbundled Local Loop Technical Specification.
- 18.2 Rates: AT&T shall perform line conditioning pursuant to the non-recurring rates and provisions in the Pricing Schedule.
- 18.3 Technical Requirements: AT&T shall condition Loops, as requested by CLEC, whether or not AT&T offers advanced services to the End User on that Loop.
- In some instances, CLEC will require access to a copper twisted pair loop unfettered by any intervening equipment (e.g. fibers, load coils, range extenders, etc.), so that CLEC can use the loop for a variety of services by attaching appropriate terminal equipment at the ends. CLEC will determine the type of service that will be provided over the loop.

19.0 EELs Audit provisions

19.1 AT&T may audit CLEC's records in order to verify compliance with the high capacity EEL eligibility criteria. To invoke its limited right to audit, AT&T shall send a written Notice of Audit to CLEC. Such Notice of Audit will be delivered to CLEC no less than thirty (30) calendar days prior to the date upon which AT&T

seeks to commence an audit and shall set forth the reasons for the audit requested and the identity of the auditor selected by AT&T. AT&T shall not be required to obtain the consent of CLEC with respect to the selection of the auditor. CLEC may, however, challenge the legal qualifications of the auditor selected by filing an objection to that effect with the Commission within 10 days of receiving AT&T's Notice of Audit.

- The auditor selected shall be an independent third party retained and paid for by AT&T. The audit must be performed in accordance with the standards established by the American Institute for Certified Public Accountants (AICPA) which will require the auditor to perform an "examination engagement" and issue an opinion regarding CLEC's compliance with the high capacity EEL eligibility criteria. AICPA standards and other AICPA requirements will be used to determine the independence of an auditor. The independent auditor's report will conclude whether CLEC complied in all material respects with the applicable service eligibility criteria. Consistent with standard auditing practices, such audits require compliance testing designed by the independent auditor.
- 19.3 To the extent the independent auditor's report concludes that CLEC failed to comply with the service eligibility criteria, CLEC must true-up any difference in payments, convert all noncompliant circuits to the appropriate service, and make the correct payments on a going forward basis.
- To the extent the independent auditor's report concludes that CLEC failed to comply in all material respects with the service eligibility criteria, CLEC shall reimburse AT&T for the cost of the independent auditor. To the extent the independent auditor's report concludes that CLEC did comply in all material respects with the service eligibility criteria, AT&T will reimburse CLEC for its reasonable and demonstrable costs associated with the audit. CLEC will maintain appropriate documentation to support its certifications and may dispute any portion of the findings of an audit by petitioning the Commission for a review within 20 days of receiving the reported findings of the auditor.
- 19.5 CLEC shall not obtain a Network Element for the exclusive provision of mobile wireless services or interexchange services.
- 19.6 Facilities that do not terminate at a demarcation point at an End User premises, including, by way of example, but not limited to, facilities that terminate to another carrier's switch or premises, a cell site, Mobile Switching Center or base station, do not constitute local Loops under Section 251, except to the extent that CLEC may require Loops to such locations for the purpose of providing telecommunications services to its personnel at those locations.

20 <u>Sub-loop Elements</u>

- Where facilities permit, AT&T shall offer access to its Unbundled Sub-Loop (USL) elements as specified herein.
- 20.1.1 AT&T will provide copper UNE Subloops as set forth in this Attachment.
- A UNE Subloop is a smaller included segment of AT&T's UNE local loop plant, i.e., a portion of the UNE Loop from some technically accessible terminal beyond AT&T's central office and the network demarcation point, including that portion of the UNE Loop, if any, which AT&T's owns and controls inside the customer premises.

20.2 <u>Definitions Pertaining to the UNE Subloop</u>

- 20.2.1 Accessible terminals contain cables and their respective wire pairs that terminate on screw posts. This allows technicians to affix cross connects between binding posts of terminals collocated at the same point. Terminals differ from splice cases, which are inaccessible because the case must be breached to reach the wires within.
- 20.2.2 "Dead Count" refers to those binding posts which have cable spliced to them but which cable is not currently terminated to any terminal to provide service.
- 20.2.3 "Demarcation Point" is defined as the point on the loop where the ILEC's control of the wire ceases and the subscriber's control (or on the case of some multiunit premises, the landlord's control) of the wire begins.
- 20.2.4 "Digital UNE Subloop" may be deployed on non-loaded copper cable pairs of either 2 Wire or 4 Wire facilities. Where AT&T uses channels of a digital loop carrier system, channels of a fiber optic transport system or other technologies suitable for the purpose of providing 160 Kbps UNE Subloop transport in a Multi Tenant Environment (MTE), such facilities will be unbundled as part of AT&T's MTE Sub Loop offering. AT&T is not required to provide Subloop Dark Fiber on an unbundled basis.
- 20.2.5 "Distribution Cable" is defined as the cable from the SAI/FDI to the terminals from which an end user can be connected to the ILEC's network.
- 20.2.6 "MTE" for the purpose of Term To NID UNE Subloop. "MTE" is a Multi Tenant Environment for buildings with exterior or interior mounted terminals.
- 20.2.7 "Network Terminating Wire (NTW)" is the service wire that connects the ILEC's distribution cable to the NID at the demarcation point.

- 20.2.8 "SAI/FDI-to-Term UNE Subloop" is that portion of the UNE Loop from the SAI/FDI to an accessible terminal.
- 20.2.9 "SAI/FDI-to-NID UNE Subloop" is that portion of the UNE Loop from the SAI/FDI to the Network Interface Device (NID), which is located on an end user's premise.
- 20.2.10 "SPOI" is defined as a Single Point of Interconnection. At the request of CLEC, and subject to charges, AT&T will construct a SPOI only to those multiunit premises where AT&T has distribution facilities to the premises and AT&T either owns, controls, or leases the inside wire, if any, at such premises. If AT&T has no facilities which it owns, controls or leases at a multiunit premises through which it serves, or can serve, customers at such premises, it is not obligated to construct a SPOI. AT&T's obligation to build a SPOI for multiunit premises only arises when CLEC indicates that it will place an order for a UNE Subloop via a SPOI.
- 20.2.11 "SAI/FDI" is defined as the point in the ILEC's network where feeder cable is cross connected to the distribution cable. "SAI" is Serving Area Interface. "FDI" is Feeder Distribution Interface. The terms are interchangeable.
- 20.2.12 "Term-to-NID UNE Subloop" is that portion of the UNE Loop from an accessible terminal to the NID, which is located at an end user's premise. Term-to-NID UNE Subloop includes use of the Network Terminating Wire (NTW).
- 20.3 AT&T will offer the following UNE Subloop types:
- 20.3.1 2-Wire Analog UNE Subloop provides a 2-wire (one twisted pair cable or equivalent) capable of transporting analog signals in the frequency range of approximately 300 to 3000 hertz (voiceband).
- Wire Analog UNE Subloop provides a 4-wire (two twisted pair cables or equivalent, with separate transmit and receive paths) capable of transporting analog signals in the frequency range of approximately 300 to 3000 hertz (voiceband).
- As no other type of Subloop constitutes a UNE subloop, AT&T is not obligated under this Section 251/252 Agreement to provide any other type of subloop. CLEC shall not request such subloops under this Agreement, whether alone, in combination or Commingled. Accordingly, if CLEC requests and AT&T provides a subloop(s) that is not described or provided for in this Agreement, AT&T may, at any time, even after the subloop(s) has been provided to CLEC, discontinue providing such subloop(s) (including any combination(s) including

that subloop) upon 30 days' advance written notice to CLEC. Without affecting the application or interpretation of any other provisions regarding waiver, estoppel, laches, or similar concepts in other situations, the failure of AT&T to refuse to provide, including if AT&T provides or continues to provide, access to such subloop(s) (whether on a stand-alone basis, in combination with UNEs, with a network element possessed by CLEC, or otherwise), shall not act as a waiver of any part of this Agreement, and estoppel, laches, or other similar concepts shall not act to affect any rights or requirements hereunder.

- 20.4 UNE Subloops are provided "as is" unless CLEC requests loop conditioning on UNE xDSL Subloops for the purpose of offering advanced services. UNE xDSL Subloop conditioning will be provided at the rates, terms, and conditions set out in the state specific Pricing Schedule.
- 20.4.1 If a Term to NID UNE Subloop has been disconnected and thus an end-user is no longer receiving service via that UNE Subloop, and such UNE Subloop has been determined to be a non-defective pair, then that UNE Subloop would be considered an existing spare portion of the loop, based on a first come first served basis.

20.5 <u>Copper UNE Subloops</u>

- 20.5.1 Access to terminals for copper UNE Subloops is defined to include:
 - any technically feasible point near the End User premises accessible by a cross-connect (such as the pole or pedestal, the NID, or the minimum point of entry (MPOE) to the End User premises),
 - the Feeder Distribution Interface (FDI) or Serving Area Interface (SAI), where the "feeder" leading back to the central office and the "distribution" plant branching out to the subscribers meet,
 - the Terminal (underground or aerial).
- 20.5.2 CLEC may request access to the following copper UNE Subloop segments:

	FROM:	<u>TO:</u>
1	Serving Area Interface or Feeder	Terminal
	Distribution Interface	
2	Serving Area Interface or Feeder	Network Interface Device
	Distribution Interface	
3	Terminal	Network Interface Device
4	NID	Stand Alone
5	SPOI (Single Point of Interface)	Terminal

20.6	Provisioning	
20.6.1	Connecting Facility Arrangement (CFA) assignments must be in-place prior to ordering and assigning specific UNE Subloop circuit(s).	
20.6.2	Spare UNE Subloop(s) will be assigned to CLEC only when an LSR/ASR is processed. LSR/ASRs will be processed on a "first come first serve" basis.	
20.7	<u>Maintenance</u>	
20.7.1	The Parties acknowledge that by separating switching, and distribution plant, the ability to perform mechanized testing and monitoring of the UNE Subloop from the AT&T switch/testing equipment will be lost.	
20.7.2	CLEC shall isolate trouble to the AT&T UNE Subloop portion of the CLEC's service before reporting trouble to AT&T.	
20.7.3	AT&T shall charge CLEC a Maintenance of Service Charge (MSC) when CLEC dispatches AT&T on a trouble report and the fault is determined to be in the CLEC's portion of the loop. Such charges may be found in the individual state Pricing Schedule or tariffs.	
20.7.4	Once all UNE Subloop access arrangements have been completed and balance of payment due AT&T is received, the CLEC may place a LSR for Subloops at this location. Prices at which AT&T agrees to provide CLEC with UNE Subloops are contained in the state specific Pricing Schedule.	
20.7.5	In the event of Catastrophic Damage to the RT, SAI/FDI, Terminal, SPOI, or NID where CLEC has a SAA, AT&T repair forces will restore service in a non-discriminatory manner which will allow the greatest number of all End Users to be restored in the least amount of time. Should the CLEC cabling require replacement, AT&T will provide prompt notification to CLEC for CLEC to provide the replacement cable to be terminated as necessary.	
20.8	UNE Subloop Access Arrangements	
20.8.1	Prior to ordering UNE Subloop facilities, CLEC will establish Collocation using the Collocation process as set forth in the Collocation Appendix, or will establish a UNE Subloop Access Arrangement utilizing the Special Construction Arrangement (SCA), either of which are necessary to interconnect to the AT&T UNE Subloop network.	
20.8.2	The space available for collocating or obtaining various UNE Subloop Access Arrangements will vary depending on the existing plant at a particular location. The CLEC will initiate an SCA by submitting a UNE Subloop Access Arrangement Application.	
20.8.3	Upon receipt of a complete and correct application, AT&T will provide to CLEC within 30 days a written estimate for the actual construction, labor, materials, and related provisioning costs incurred to fulfill the SCA on a Time and Materials basis. When CLEC submits a request to provide a written estimate for UNE	

Subloop access, appropriate rates for the engineering and other associated costs performed will be charged.

- 20.8.4 The assignment of UNE Subloop facilities will incorporate reasonable practices used to administer outside plant loop facilities. For example, where SAI/FDI interfaces are currently administered in 25 pair cable complements, this will continue to be the practice in assigning and administering UNE Subloop facilities.
- 20.8.5 Subloop inquiries do not serve to reserve UNE Subloops.
- 20.8.6 Several options exist for Collocation or UNE Subloop Access Arrangements at technically feasible points. Sound engineering judgment will be utilized to ensure network security and integrity. Each situation will be analyzed on a case-by-case basis.
- 20.8.7 CLEC will be responsible for obtaining rights of way from owners of property where AT&T has placed the equipment necessary for the SAA prior to submitting the request for SCA.
- 20.8.8 Prior to submitting the UNE Subloop Access Arrangement Application for SCA, the CLEC should have the "Collocation" and "Poles, Conduit, and Row" appendices in the Agreement to provide the guidelines for both CLEC and ILEC to successfully implement UNE Subloops, should collocation, access to poles/conduits or rights of way be required.
- Except as set forth below in this 2.5.9.9, construction of the UNE Subloop Access Arrangement shall be completed within 90 days of CLEC submitting to AT&T written approval and payment of not less than 50% of the total estimated construction costs and related provisioning costs after an estimate has been accepted by the carrier and before construction begins, with the balance payable upon completion. AT&T will not begin any construction under the SCA until the CLEC has provided proof that it has obtained necessary rights of way as defined in Section 2.5.9.7 In the event CLEC disputes the estimate for an SAA in accordance with the dispute resolution procedures set forth in this Agreement, AT&T will proceed with construction of the SAA upon receipt from CLEC of notice of the dispute and not less than fifty percent (50%) of the total estimated costs, with the balance payable by CLEC upon completion of the SAA. Such payments may be subject to any "true-up", if applicable, upon resolution of the dispute in accordance with the Dispute Resolution procedures.
- Upon completion of the construction activity, the CLEC will be allowed to test the installation with a AT&T technician. If CLEC desires test access to the SAA, CLEC should place its own test point in its cable prior to cable entry into AT&T's interconnection point.
- 20.8.11 A non-binding CLEC forecast shall be required as a part of the request for SAA. This will allow AT&T to properly engineer access to each SAI and to ensure AT&T does not provide more available terminations than the CLEC expects to use.

20.0.12	In order to maximize the availability of terminations for all CLEC. CLEC. 1. 11
20.8.12	In order to maximize the availability of terminations for all CLECs, CLEC shall provide CFA for their UNE Subloop pairs utilizing the same 25-pair binder group. The CLEC would begin utilizing the second 25-pair binder group once the first 25-pair binder group reached its capacity.
20.8.13	Unused CLEC terminations (in normal splicing increments such as 25-pair at a SAI/FDI) which remain unused for a period of one year after the completion of construction shall be subject to removal at CLEC expense.
20.8.14	In the event CLEC elects to discontinue use of an existing SAA, or abandons such arrangement, CLEC shall pay AT&T for removal of their facilities from the SAA.
20.9	UNE Subloop Access Arrangement (SAA) Access Points
20.9.1	SAI/FDI, ECS, SPOI, or Terminal
20.9.2	CLEC cable to be terminated in a AT&T SAI/FDI, or Terminal, shall consist of 22 or 24-guage copper twisted pair cable bonded and grounded to the power company Multi Grounded Neutral (MGN). Cable may be filled if buried or buried to aerial riser cable. CLEC's Aerial cables should be aircore.
20.9.3	CLEC may elect to place their cable to within 3 feet of the SAA site and coil up an amount of cable, defined by the engineer in the design phase, that AT&T will terminate on available binding posts in the SAI/FDI or Terminal.
20.9.4	The CLEC may "stub" up a cable at a prearranged meet point, defined during the engineering site visit, and AT&T will stub out a cable from the SAI/FDI or Terminal, which AT&T will splice to the CLEC cable at the meet point.
20.9.5	Dead counts will be offered as long as they have not been placed for expansion purposes planned within the 12-month period beginning on the date of the inquiry LSR.
20.9.6	Relocation of Existing ILEC/CLEC Facilities involved in a SAA at a RT/ECS, SAI/FDI, SPOI, Terminal or NID
20.9.7	AT&T shall notify CLEC of pending relocation as soon as AT&T receives such notice.
20.9.8	CLEC shall notify AT&T of its intentions to remain, or not, in the SAA by way of a new UNE Subloop Access Arrangement Application for a new SCA.
20.9.9	AT&T shall then provide the CLEC an estimate to terminate their facilities as part of the relocation of the site including the applicable SAA. This process may require a site visit with the CLEC and AT&T engineer.
20.9.10	CLEC shall notify AT&T of acceptance or rejection of the new SCA within 10 business days of its receipt of AT&T's estimate.
20.9.11	Upon acceptance of the AT&T estimate, CLEC shall pay at least 50% of the relocation costs at the same time as they notify AT&T of their acceptance of estimate costs.

- 20.9.12 Should CLEC decide not to continue the SAA, CLEC will notify AT&T as to the date that AT&T may remove CLEC's facilities from that SAA. CLEC will pay AT&T for all costs associated with the removal of the CLEC's SAA.
- In the event that CLEC does not respond to AT&T in time to have their facilities relocated, AT&T shall move CLEC facilities and submit a bill for payment to the CLEC for the costs associated with the relocation. Should CLEC elect not pay this bill, then CLEC facilities will be removed from the site upon 30 days notice to CLEC.
- 20.10 <u>Establishment of Intermediary Box for CLEC Access to Term to NID MTE UNE Subloop Segment</u>
- As an alternative to the establishment of a UNE Subloop Access Arrangement in those instances where CLEC wishes to access/lease AT&T Term to NID UNE Subloop segments in order to serve its End Users at MTEs in AT&T ("Term to NID MTE UNE Subloop Segments"), CLEC may place, own and manage, for its own use, an intermediary box, which would provide CLEC with access to a Term to NID MTE UNE Subloop Segment cross-connect leased from AT&T within the intermediary box (in order to obtain access to AT&T Term to NID MTE UNE Subloop Segments). In the event CLEC wishes to access AT&T Term to NID MTE UNE Subloop Segments via the establishment of an intermediary box, the following rates, terms and conditions shall apply:
- 20.10.2 CLEC would manage the process for placing its own intermediary box, including, without limitation, coordination with the property owner and/or management. CLEC may, at its discretion, choose to retain ownership in whole or to share ownership of the intermediary box with other CLECs. Intermediary box shall be placed no more than two feet from the AT&T terminal.
- The intermediary box shall contain blocks that meet AT&T's published industry standards for the placement of services and facilities and should be labeled with CLEC's ACNA to enable the AT&T technician the ability to run jumper/cross connect from AT&T terminal to the intermediary box.
- 20.10.4 LEC agrees that the AT&T technician shall run the jumper/cross-connect from AT&T's serving terminal to CLEC's intermediary box, in order for CLEC to access AT&T Term to NID MTE UNE Subloop Segments in AT&T. For security and safety, AT&T will incase the cross connect in conduit, a protective covered common path, between the AT&T terminal and the CLEC's intermediary box.
- 20.10.5 CLEC must have in place Connecting Facility Arrangement (CFA) assignments prior to ordering and assigning specific Term to NID MTE UNE Subloop Segments from AT&T.
- 20.10.6 Following CLEC's provisioning, placement, and completion of Connecting Facility Arrangement Assignments ("CFA") data submission to AT&T associated with the intermediary box, CLEC would place orders and schedule activities related to access to the Term to NID MTE UNE Subloop Segment including,

without limitation: transferring the End User's service from AT&T to CLEC, providing AT&T with CFA prior to ordering and the assigning of a specific Term to NID MTE UNE Subloop Segment(s).

- 20.10.7 The ordering procedures for the Term to NID MTE UNE Subloop Segment will be the same as those that apply to UNE Subloop today and shall be submitted to AT&T by CLEC via a Local Service Request ("LSR").
- 20.10.8 AT&T will upon receipt of the LSR from CLEC for a Term to NID MTE UNE Subloop Segment, process the order and place the jumper/cross connect to the CFA provided by CLEC on the LSR, from the AT&T terminal to the CLEC intermediary box. AT&T must have access to the intermediary box for completion of the order.
- In connection with the MTE intermediary box for CLEC access to Term to NID MTE UNE Subloop Segments in AT&T only, CLEC may elect to lease from AT&T Term to NID MTE UNE Subloop Segments which do not include traditional testing and the associated labor, at the recurring and non-recurring rates set forth in applicable Pricing Schedule for the "Term to NID MTE UNE Subloop Segment." In the event CLEC wishes to lease the Term to NID MTE UNE Subloop Segment from AT&T in lieu of AT&T's standard Term to NID UNE Subloop segment addressed in this 2.15.2.13.2, CLEC understands and agrees no performance measures and/or remedies shall apply to the Term to NID MTE UNE Subloop Segment as a result of the elimination of associated testing and reduction in functionality associated with the Term to NID MTE UNE Subloop Segment.
- 20.11 <u>Establishment of Term to NID MTE UNE Subloop Segment When No Intermediary Box is Installed</u>
- 20.11.1 In those instances where CLEC elects not to install an intermediary box or to have AT&T install an intermediary box pursuant to the SAA process outlined herein above, CLEC may still lease from AT&T Term to NID MTE UNE Subloop Segments which do not include traditional testing and the associated labor, at the recurring and non-recurring rates set forth in the applicable state Pricing Schedule for the "Term to NID MTE UNE Subloop Segment". In the event CLEC wishes to lease the Term to NID MTE UNE Subloop Segment from AT&T in lieu of AT&T's standard Term to NID UNE Subloop segment addressed in Section 9.15.2 above, CLEC understands and agrees no performance measures and/or remedies shall apply to the Term to NID MTE UNE Subloop Segment as a result of the elimination of associated testing and reduction in functionality associated with the Term to NID MTE UNE Subloop Segment. In such cases, AT&T will provide CLEC with access to the Term To NID MTE UNE Subloop via a cross connect. The AT&T technician will tag appropriately and will leave up to two feet of exposed wire at AT&T's terminal. The cross connect would then be terminated by the CLEC technician in the CLEC terminal, at a time of CLEC's own choosing. For security and safety, AT&T will incase the cross connect in conduit, a protective covered common path, between the AT&T terminal and the CLEC's terminal.

20.11.2 If CLEC elects this option to obtain access to the Term To NID UNE Subloop in an MTE Environment, neither the AT&T SAA process nor the intermediary box option would be required. Because CLEC would have full responsibility for terminating the AT&T cross-connect, AT&T could not require any CFA information from CLEC.

ATTACHMENT 3 - NETWORK INTERCONNECTION Page 1 OF 30 $\underline{\text{AT\&T-13STATE}}/\text{ALEC, INC.}$

Attachment 3

Network Interconnection

TABLE OF CONTENTS

1	General	3
2	Definitions: (For the purpose of this Attachment)	
3	Network Interconnection	5
4	Interconnection Trunk Group Architectures	7
5	Network Design And Management For Interconnection	13
6	Forecasting for Trunk Provisioning	14
7	Local Dialing Parity	16
8	Interconnection Compensation	16
9	Ordering Charges	28
10	Basic 911 and E911 Interconnection	28
11	SS7 Network Interconnection	29

NETWORK INTERCONNECTION

1	General	
1.1	The Parties shall provide interconnection with each other's networks for the transmission and routing of telephone exchange service (Local Traffic), ISP-Bound Traffic, and exchange access (Switched Access Traffic) on the following terms:	
2	Definitions: (For the purpose of this Attachment)	
	For purposes of this attachment only, the following terms shall have the definitions set forth below:	
2.1	Automatic Location Identification (ALI) is a feature by which the address associated with the calling party's telephone number (ANI) is forwarded to the PSAP for display. Access to the ALI database is described in Attachment 2 to this Agreement.	
2.2	Automatic Number Identification (ANI) corresponds to the seven-digit telephone number assigned by the serving local exchange carrier.	
2.3	AT&T Trunk Group is defined as a one-way trunk group carrying AT&T originated traffic to be terminated by ALEC.	
2.4	911 Service is as described in this Attachment.	
2.5	Call Termination has the meaning set forth for "termination" in 47 C.F.R. § 51.701(d).	
2.6	Call Transport has the meaning set forth for "transport" in 47 C.F.R. § 51.701(c).	
2.7	Call Transport and Termination is used collectively to mean the switching and transport functions from the Interconnection Point to the last point of switching.	
2.8	Common (Shared) Transport is defined as the transport of the originating Party's traffic by the terminating Party over the terminating Party's common (shared) facilities between (1) the terminating Party's tandem switch and end office switch, (2) between the terminating Party's tandem switches, and/or (3) between the terminating Party's host and remote end office switches. All switches referred herein must be entered into the The Telcordia® LERG TM Routing Guide (LERG).	
2.9	Dedicated Interoffice Facility is defined as a switch transport facility between a Party's Serving Wire Center and the first point of switching within the LATA on	

the other Party's network.

2.10	End Office Switching is defined as the function that establishes a communications path between the trunk side and line side of the End Office switch.
2.11	Fiber Meet is an interconnection arrangement whereby the Parties physically interconnect their networks via an optical fiber interface at which one Party's facilities, provisioning, and maintenance responsibility begins and the other Party's responsibility ends.
2.12	Final Trunk Group is defined as the last choice trunk group between two (2) switches for which there is no alternate route.
2.13	Integrated Services Digital Network User Part (ISUP) is a message protocol to support call set-up and release for interoffice voice connections over SS7 signaling.
2.14	Interconnection Point (IP) is the physical telecommunications equipment interface that interconnects the networks of AT&T and ALEC.
2.15	IntraLATA Toll Traffic is as defined in this Attachment.
2.16	ISP-Bound Traffic is as defined in this Attachment.
2.17	Local Channel is defined as a switched transport facility between a Party's Interconnection Point and the IP's Serving Wire Center.
2.18	Local Traffic is as defined in this Attachment.
2.19	Public Safety Answering Point (PSAP) is the answering location for 911 calls.
2.20	Selective Routing (SR) is a standard feature that routes an E911 call from the tandem to the designated PSAP based upon the address of the ANI of the calling party.
2.21	Serving Wire Center (SWC) is defined as the wire center owned by one Party from which the other Party would normally obtain dial tone for its IP.
2.22	Signaling System 7 (SS7)/Common Channel Signaling 7 (CCS7) is an out-of-band signaling system used to provide basic routing information, call set-up and other call termination functions. Signaling is removed from the voice channel and put on a separate data network.
2.23	Tandem Switching is defined as the function that establishes a communications path between two switching offices through a third switching office through the provision of trunk side to trunk side switching.
2.24	Transit Traffic is traffic originating on ALEC's network that is switched and/or transported by AT&T and delivered to a third party's network, or traffic

originating on a third party's network that is switched and/or transported by AT&T and delivered to ALEC's network.

- 2.25 **Section 251(b)(5) Traffic:** Section 251(b)(5) Traffic shall mean telecommunications traffic in which the originating End User of one Party and the terminating End User of the other Party are:
 - a. both physically located in the same ILEC Local Exchange Area as defined by the ILEC Local (or "General") Exchange Tariff on file with the applicable state commission or regulatory agency; or
 - b. both physically located within neighboring ILEC Local Exchange Areas that are within the same common mandatory local calling area. This includes but is not limited to, mandatory Extended Area Service (EAS), mandatory Extended Local Calling Service (ELCS), or other types of mandatory expanded local calling scopes.
- 2.26 **Meet Point Trunk Group**. Carries traffic between CLEC's End Users and Interexchange Carriers (IXCs) via <u>AT&T</u> Access or combined Local/Access Tandem Switches.

3 Network Interconnection

- 3.1 This Attachment pertains only to the provision of network interconnection where ALEC owns, leases from a third party or otherwise provides its own switch(es).
- Network interconnection may be provided by the Parties at any technically feasible point within AT&T's network. Requests to AT&T for interconnection at points other than as set forth in this Attachment may be made through the Bona Fide Request/New Business Request (BFR/NBR) Process set forth in Attachment 11.
- 3.2.1 Each Party is responsible for providing, engineering and maintaining the network on its side of the IP. The IP must be located within AT&T's serving territory in the LATA in which traffic is originating. In selecting the IP, both Parties will act in good faith and select the point that is most efficient for both Parties.
- 3.2.2 Pursuant to the provisions of this Attachment, the location of the initial IP in a given LATA shall be established by mutual agreement of the Parties. Subject to the requirements for installing additional IPs, as set forth below, any IPs existing prior to the Effective Date of the Agreement will be accepted as initial IPs and will not require re-grooming. When the Parties mutually agree to utilize two-way interconnection trunk groups for the exchange of Local Traffic, ISP-Bound Traffic and IntraLATA Toll Traffic between each other, the Parties shall mutually agree to the location of IP(s). If the Parties are unable to agree to a mutual initial IP, each Party, as originating Party, shall establish a single IP in the LATA for the delivery of its originated Local Traffic, ISP-Bound Traffic and IntraLATA Toll Traffic to the other Party for Call Transport and Termination by the terminating Party.

Additional IP(s) in a LATA may be established by mutual agreement of the Parties. Notwithstanding the foregoing, additional IP(s) in a particular LATA shall be established, at the request of either Party, when the Local Traffic and ISP-Bound Traffic exceeds 8.9 million minutes per month for three (3) consecutive months at the proposed location of the additional IP. AT&T will not request the establishment of an IP in a AT&T Central Office where physical or virtual collocation space is not available or where AT&T fiber connectivity is not available. When the Parties agree to utilize two-way interconnection trunk groups for the exchange of Local Traffic, ISP-Bound Traffic and IntraLATA Toll Traffic the Parties must agree to the location of the IP(s).

3.3 Interconnection via Dedicated Facilities

- 3.3.1 <u>Local Channel Facilities (Entrance Facility).</u> As part of Call Transport and Termination, the originating Party may obtain Local Channel facilities from the terminating Party. For <u>AT&T NEVADA</u>, <u>AT&T TEXAS</u>, <u>AT&T OKLAHOMA</u>, <u>AT&T KANSAS</u>, <u>AT&T ARKANSAS</u>, <u>AT&T OHIO</u>, <u>AT&T MICHIGAN</u>, <u>AT&T WISCONSIN</u> and <u>AT&T CONNECTICUT</u>, the Local Channel facilities shall be billed to CLEC at AT&T's intrastate Access Services Tariff. For <u>AT&T CALIFORNIA</u>, <u>AT&T MISSOURI</u>, <u>AT&T ILLINOIS</u> and <u>AT&T INDIANA</u>; AT&T shall charge for such facilities as set forth in the Pricing Schedule.
- 3.3.2 <u>Dedicated Interoffice Facilities.</u> As a part of Call Transport and Termination, the originating Party may obtain Dedicated Interoffice Facilities from the terminating Party. For <u>AT&T NEVADA</u>, <u>AT&T TEXAS</u>, <u>AT&T OKLAHOMA</u>, <u>AT&T KANSAS</u>, <u>AT&T ARKANSAS</u>, <u>AT&T OHIO</u>, <u>AT&T MICHIGAN</u>, <u>AT&T WISCONSIN</u> and <u>AT&T CONNECTICUT</u>, the Dedicated Interoffice Facilities shall be billed to CLEC at AT&T's intrastate Access Services Tariff. For <u>AT&T CALIFORNIA</u>, <u>AT&T MISSOURI</u>, <u>AT&T ILLINOIS</u> and <u>AT&T INDIANA</u>; AT&T shall charge for such facilities as set forth in the Pricing Schedule.
- Fiber Meet. Notwithstanding Sections 3.2.1, 3.2.2, and 3.2.3 above, if ALEC elects to establish interconnection with AT&T pursuant to a Fiber Meet Local Channel, ALEC and AT&T shall jointly engineer, operate and maintain a Synchronous Optical Network (SONET) transmission system by which they shall interconnect their transmission and routing of Local Traffic and ISP-Bound Traffic via a Local Channel at either the DS1 or DS3 level. The Parties shall work jointly to determine the specific transmission system. However, ALEC's SONET transmission system must be compatible with AT&T's equipment, and the Data Communications Channel (DCC) must be turned off.
- 3.4.1 Each Party, at its own expense, shall procure, install and maintain the agreed upon SONET transmission system in its network.
- 3.4.2 The Parties shall agree to a Fiber Meet point between the AT&T Serving Wire Center and the ALEC Serving Wire Center. The Parties shall deliver their fiber optic facilities to the Fiber Meet point with sufficient spare length to reach the

fusion splice point for the Fiber Meet Point. AT&T shall, at its own expense, provide and maintain the fusion splice point for the Fiber Meet. A building type CLLI code will be established for each Fiber Meet point. All orders for interconnection facilities from the Fiber Meet point shall indicate the Fiber Meet point as the originating point for the facility.

- 3.4.3 Upon verbal request by ALEC, AT&T shall allow ALEC access to the fusion splice point for the Fiber Meet point for maintenance purposes on ALEC's side of the Fiber Meet point.
- 3.4.4 Neither Party shall charge the other for its Local Channel portion of the Fiber Meet facility which must be used exclusively for Local Traffic, Transit Traffic and ISP-Bound Traffic.

4 Interconnection Trunk Group Architectures

- 4.1 AT&T and ALEC shall establish interconnecting trunk groups and trunk group configurations between networks, including the use of one-way or two-way trunks in accordance with the following provisions set forth in this Attachment. For trunking purposes, traffic will be routed based on the digits dialed by the originating End User and in accordance with the LERG.
- 4.2 ALEC shall establish an interconnection trunk group(s) every AT&T access tandem within the LATA for the delivery of ALEC's originated Local Traffic, ISP-Bound Traffic and IntraLATA Toll Traffic and for the receipt and delivery of Transit Traffic.
- 4.2.1 Notwithstanding the forgoing, ALEC shall establish an interconnection trunk group(s) to all AT&T access and local tandems in the LATA where ALEC has homed (i.e., assigned) its NPA/NXXs. ALEC shall home its NPA/NXXs on the AT&T tandems that serve the exchange rate center areas to which the NPA/NXXs are assigned. The specified exchange rate center assigned to each AT&T tandem is defined in the LERG. ALEC shall enter its NPA/NXX access and/or local tandem homing arrangements into the LERG.
- 4.2.2 Tandem Trunk Groups Single Tandem LATAs (For <u>AT&T ILLINOIS</u> only): Notwithstanding the foregoing, CLEC shall only be required to establish direct trunking to an <u>AT&T ILLINOIS</u> tandem if busy hour traffic reaches the DS-1 level for three consecutive months.
- 4.2.3 Tandem Trunk Groups Multiple Tandem LATAs (For <u>AT&T ILLINOIS</u> only): Notwithstanding the foregoing, CLEC shall only be required to establish direct trunking to an <u>AT&T ILLINOIS</u> tandem if busy hour traffic reaches the DS-1 level for three consecutive months.
- 4.3 Switched access traffic will be delivered to and from IXCs based on ALEC's NXX access tandem homing arrangement as specified by ALEC in the LERG.

- Any ALEC interconnection request that (1) deviates from the interconnection trunk group architectures as described in this Agreement, (2) affects traffic delivered to ALEC from an AT&T switch, and (3) requires special AT&T switch translations and other network modifications will require ALEC to submit a BFR/NBR via the BFR/NBR Process as set forth in Attachment 11.
- 4.5 Recurring and nonrecurring rates associated with interconnecting trunk groups between AT&T and ALEC are set forth in the Pricing Schedule. To the extent a rate associated with the interconnecting trunk group is not set forth in the Pricing Schedule, the rate shall be as set forth in the appropriate AT&T intrastate Access Services Tariff.
- 4.6 ALEC shall be responsible for ordering any two-way trunks carrying Transit Traffic.
- 4.6.1 For <u>AT&T TEXAS</u>: Each Party is responsible for trunks and facilities on its side of the POI. For two-way interconnection trunking, each Party shall bear its proportionate cost for trunks and the interconnection facilities based on the relative usage.
- 4.7 All trunk groups will be provisioned as SS7 capable where technically feasible. If SS7 is not technically feasible, multi-frequency (MF) protocol signaling shall be used.
- In cases where ALEC is also an IXC, the IXC's Feature Group D (FG D) trunk group(s) must remain separate from the local interconnection trunk group(s).
- Each Party shall order interconnection trunks and trunk group including trunk and trunk group augmentations via the Access Service Request (ASR) process. A Firm Order Confirmation (FOC) shall be returned to the ordering Party, after receipt of a valid, error free ASR, within the timeframes set forth in each state's applicable Performance Measures. Notwithstanding the foregoing, blocking situations and projects shall be managed through AT&T's Local Service Center (LSC) Project Management Group and ALEC's equivalent trunking group, and FOCs for such orders shall be returned in the timeframes applicable to the project. A project is defined as (1) a new trunk group or (2) a request for more than one hundred ninety-two (192) trunks on a single or multiple group(s) in a given AT&T local calling area.
- 4.10 Interconnection Trunk Groups for Exchange of Local Traffic and Transit Traffic
- 4.10.1 Upon mutual agreement of the Parties in a joint planning meeting, the Parties shall exchange Local Traffic on two-way interconnection trunk group(s) with the quantity of trunks being mutually determined and the provisioning being jointly coordinated. Furthermore, the Parties shall agree upon the IP(s) for two-way interconnection trunk groups transporting both Parties' Local Traffic, ISP-Bound Traffic, Transit Traffic and IntraLATA Toll Traffic. ALEC shall order such two-way trunks via the ASR process. AT&T will use the Trunk Group Service

Request (TGSR) to request changes in trunking. Furthermore, the Parties shall jointly review trunk performance and forecasts in accordance with Section 6 below. The Parties' use of two-way interconnection trunk groups for the transport of Local Traffic, ISP-Bound Traffic and IntraLATA Toll Traffic between the Parties does not preclude either Party from establishing additional one-way interconnection trunks for the delivery of its originated Local Traffic, ISP-Bound Traffic and IntraLATA Toll Traffic to the other Party. Other trunk groups for operator services, directory assistance and intercept must be established pursuant to AT&T's intrastate Access Services Tariff and/or AT&T's FCC No. 1 Tariff.

- 4.10.2 <u>AT&T Access Tandem Interconnection.</u> AT&T Access Tandem interconnection at a single Access Tandem provides access to those End Offices subtending that access tandem (Intratandem Access). Access Tandem interconnection is available for any of the following access tandem architectures:
- 4.10.2.1 Basic Architecture. In the basic architecture, ALEC's originating Local Traffic, ISP-Bound Traffic and IntraLATA Toll Traffic and originating and terminating Transit Traffic is transported on a single two-way trunk group between ALEC and AT&T Access Tandem(s) within a LATA to provide Intratandem Access. This trunk group carries Transit Traffic between ALEC and ICOs, IXCs, other CLECs, CMRS providers, and other network providers with which ALEC desires to exchange traffic. This trunk group also carries ALEC originated Transit Traffic transiting a single AT&T Access Tandem destined to third party tandems such as an ICO tandem or other CLEC tandem. AT&T originated Local Traffic, ISP-Bound Traffic and IntraLATA Toll Traffic is transported on a separate single two-way trunk group terminating to ALEC. The LERG contains current routing and tandem serving arrangements.
- 4.10.2.2 One-Way Trunk Group Architecture. In one-way trunk group architecture, the Parties interconnect using two (2) separate trunk groups. A one-way trunk group provides Intratandem Access for ALEC-originated Local Traffic, ISP-Bound Traffic and IntraLATA Toll Traffic destined for AT&T End Users, this trunk group also carries CLEC originated Transit Traffic transiting a single AT&T access tandem destined to third party tandems such as an ICO tandem or other CLEC tandem. A second one-way trunk group carries AT&T-originated Local Traffic, ISP-Bound Traffic and IntraLATA Toll Traffic destined for ALEC End Users. This trunk group carries Transit Traffic between ALEC and ICOs, other CLECs, CMRS providers and other network providers with which ALEC exchanges traffic. This trunk group also carries ALEC originated Transit Traffic transiting a single AT&T Access Tandem destined to third party tandems such as an ICO tandem or other CLEC tandem. AT&T originated Local Traffic, ISP-Bound Traffic and IntraLATA Toll Traffic is transported on a separate single oneway trunk group terminating to ALEC. The LERG contains current routing and tandem serving arrangements.

- 4.10.2.3 Two-Way Trunk Group Architecture. The two-way trunk group Architecture establishes one (1) two-way trunk group to provide Intratandem Access for the exchange of Local Traffic, ISP-Bound Traffic and IntraLATA Toll Traffic between ALEC and AT&T. In addition, this trunk group carries Transit Traffic between ALEC and ICOs, other CLECs, CMRS providers and other network providers with which ALEC exchanges traffic. This trunk group also carries ALEC originated Transit Traffic transiting a single AT&T Access Tandem destined to third party tandems such as an ICO tandem or other CLEC tandem. AT&T originated traffic may, in order to prevent or remedy traffic blocking situations, be transported on a separate single one-way trunk group terminating to ALEC. However, where ALEC is responsive in a timely manner to AT&T's transport needs for its originated traffic, AT&T originating traffic will be placed on the two-way Local Traffic trunk group carrying ISP-Bound Traffic and IntraLATA Toll Traffic. The LERG contains current routing and tandem serving arrangements.
- 4.10.2.3.1 Interconnection Trunk Groups in <u>AT&T CONNECTICUT</u> must be ordered and provisioned as one-way to accommodate billing and technical limitations
- 4.10.2.4 Intentionally Left Blank
- 4.10.2.5 Intentionally Left Blank
- 4.10.2.5.1 Intentionally Left Blank
- 4.10.2.5.2 Intentionally Left Blank
- 4.10.2.5.3 Intentionally Left Blank
- 4.10.2.5.4 Intentionally Left Blank
- 4.10.3 Local Tandem Interconnection
- 4.10.3.1 Local Tandem Interconnection arrangement allows ALEC to establish an interconnection trunk group(s) at AT&T local tandems for: (1) the delivery of ALEC-originated Local Traffic and ISP-Bound Traffic transported and terminated by AT&T to AT&T End Offices served by those AT&T local tandems, and (2) for local Transit Traffic transported by AT&T for third party network providers who have also established an interconnection trunk group(s) at those AT&T local tandems.
- 4.10.3.2 When a specified local calling area is served by more than one (1) AT&T local tandem, ALEC must designate a "home" local tandem for each of its assigned NPA/NXXs and establish trunk connections to such local tandems. Additionally, ALEC may choose to establish an interconnection trunk group(s) at the AT&T local tandems where it has no codes homing but is not required to do so. It is ALEC's responsibility to enter its own NPA/NXX local tandem homing arrangements into the LERG either directly or via a vendor in order for other third

party network providers to determine appropriate traffic routing to ALEC's codes. Likewise, ALEC shall obtain its routing information from the LERG.

- 4.10.3.3 Notwithstanding establishing an interconnection trunk group(s) to AT&T's local tandems, ALEC must also establish an interconnection trunk group(s) to AT&T Access Tandems within the LATA on which ALEC has NPA/NXXs homed for the delivery of Interexchange Carrier Switched Access and toll traffic, and traffic to Type 2A CMRS connections located at the Access Tandems. AT&T shall not switch SWA traffic through more than one AT&T access tandem. SWA, Type 2A CMRS or toll traffic routed to the local tandem in error will not be backhauled to the AT&T Access Tandem for completion.
- 4.10.3.4 AT&T's provisioning of Local Tandem Interconnection assumes that ALEC has executed the necessary local interconnection agreements with the other third party network providers subtending those local tandems as required by the Act.
- 4.10.4 <u>Direct End Office-to-End Office Interconnection</u>
- 4.10.4.1 Direct End Office-to-End Office one-way or two-way interconnection trunk groups allow for the delivery of a Party's originating Local Traffic, ISP-Bound Traffic and IntraLATA Toll Traffic to the terminating Party on a direct end office-to-end office basis.
- 4.10.4.2 The Parties shall utilize direct end office-to-end office trunk groups under any one (1) of the following conditions:
- 4.10.4.2.1 <u>Tandem Exhaust.</u> If a tandem through which the Parties are interconnected is unable to, or is forecasted to be unable to support additional traffic loads for any period of time, the Parties will mutually agree on an end office trunking plan that will alleviate the tandem capacity shortage and ensure completion of traffic between ALEC and AT&T.
- 4.10.4.2.2 Traffic Volume. To the extent either Party has the capability to measure the amount of traffic between ALEC's switch and a AT&T End Office and where such traffic exceeds or is forecasted to exceed a single DS1 of traffic per month, then the Parties shall install and retain direct end office trunking sufficient to handle such traffic volumes. Either Party will install additional capacity between such points when overflow traffic exceeds or is forecasted to exceed a single DS1 of traffic per month. In the case of one-way trunking, additional trunking shall only be required by the Party whose trunking has achieved the preceding usage threshold.
- 4.10.4.2.3 <u>Mutual Agreement</u>. The Parties may install direct end office trunking upon mutual agreement in the absence of conditions (1) or (2) above.

- 4.10.5 Meet-Point Trunk Groups
- 4.10.5.1 IXC carried traffic shall be transported between CLEC's switch and the AT&T Access Tandem Switch or Local/Access Tandem Switch over a Meet Point Trunk Group separate from Section 251(b)(5)/IntraLATA Toll Traffic. The Meet Point Trunk Group will be established for the transmission and routing of exchange access traffic between CLEC's End Users and IXCs via an AT&T_Access Tandem Switch or Local/Access Tandem Switch
- 4.10.5.1.1 Meet Point Trunk Groups shall be provisioned as two-way, and each Party is responsible for delivering traffic utilizing SS7 signaling, except MF signaling will be used on a separate Meet Point Trunk Group to complete originating calls to switched access customers that use MF FGD signaling protocol
- 4.10.5.1.2 When AT&T has more than one Access or Local/Access Tandem Switch in a local exchange area or LATA, CLEC shall establish a Meet Point Trunk Group to every AT&T Access or Local/Access Tandem Switch where CLEC has homed its NXX code(s) or is the code holder of a pooled code block
- 4.10.5.1.3 AT&T will not block switched access traffic delivered to any AT&T Access Tandem Switch or Local/Access Tandem Switch for completion on CLEC's network. The Parties understand and agree that Meet Point trunking arrangements are available and functional only to/from switched access customers who directly connect with any AT&T Access Tandem Switch or Local/Access Tandem Switch that CLEC's switch subtends in each LATA. In no event will AT&T be required to route such traffic through more than one of its Tandem Switches for connection to/from switched access customers. AT&T shall have no responsibility to ensure that any switched access customer will accept traffic that CLEC directs to the switched access customer
- 4.10.5.1.4 CLEC shall provide all SS7 signaling information including, without limitation, charge number and originating line information (OLI). For terminating FGD, AT&T will pass all SS7 signaling information including, without limitation, Calling Party Number (CPN) if it receives CPN from FGD carriers. All privacy indicators will be honored. Where available, network signaling information such as transit network selection (TNS) parameter, carrier identification codes (CIC) (CCS platform) and CIC/OZZ information (non SS7 environment) will be provided by CLEC wherever such information is needed for call routing or billing. The Parties will follow all Ordering and Billing Forum (OBF) adopted standards pertaining to TNS and CIC/OZZ codes
- 4.10.5.1.5 Notwithstanding anything to the contrary in this Agreement, all Switched Access Traffic shall be delivered to the terminating Party over feature group access trunks per the terminating Party's access tariff(s)

4.10.5.2 Toll Free Traffic

- 4.10.5.2.1 If ALEC chooses AT&T to perform the Service Switching Point (SSP) Function (i.e., handle Toll Free database queries) from AT&T's switches, all ALEC originating Toll Free traffic will be routed over the Meet Point Trunk Group. Carrier Code "0110" and Circuit Code (to be determined for each LATA) shall be used for all such calls.
- 4.10.5.2.2 ALEC may choose to perform its own Toll Free database queries from its switch. In such cases, ALEC will determine the nature (local/intraLATA/interLATA) of the Toll Free call (local/IntraLATA/InterLATA) based on the response from the database. If the call is an AT&T local or intraLATA Toll Free call, ALEC will route the post-query local or IntraLATA converted ten (10)-digit local number to AT&T over the local or intraLATA trunk group. If the query reveals the call is an interLATA Toll Free call, ALEC will route the post-query interLATA Toll Free call (1) directly from its switch for carriers interconnected with its network or (2) over the Meet Point Trunk Group to carriers that are not directly connected to ALEC's network but that are connected to AT&T's Access Tandem.
- 4.10.5.2.3 All post-query Toll Free calls for which ALEC performs the SSP function, if delivered to AT&T, shall be delivered using GR-394 format for calls destined to IXCs, and GR-317 format for calls destined to end offices that directly subtend a AT&T Access Tandem within the LATA.

5 Network Design And Management For Interconnection

- 5.1 <u>Network Management and Changes.</u> The Parties will exchange toll-free maintenance contact numbers and escalation procedures. The Parties will provide public notice of network changes in accordance with applicable federal and state rules and regulations.
- Interconnection Technical Standards. The interconnection of all networks will be based upon accepted industry/national guidelines for transmission standards and traffic blocking criteria. Interconnecting facilities shall conform, at a minimum, to the telecommunications industry standard of DS1 pursuant to Telcordia Standard No. GR-NWT-00499. Where ALEC chooses to utilize SS7 signaling, also known as CCS7, SS7 connectivity is required between the ALEC switch and the AT&T STP. AT&T will provide SS7 signaling using Common Channel Signaling Access Capability in accordance with the technical specifications set forth in the AT&T Guidelines to Technical Publication, GR-905-Core. Facilities of each Party shall provide the necessary on-hook, off-hook answer and disconnect supervision and shall provide calling number ID (Calling Party Number) when technically feasible.
- 5.3 <u>Network Management Controls.</u> Both Parties will work cooperatively to apply sound network management principles by invoking appropriate network

management controls (e.g., call gapping) to alleviate or prevent network congestion.

6 Forecasting for Trunk Provisioning

- Within six (6) months after execution of this Agreement, ALEC shall provide an initial interconnection trunk group forecast for each LATA in which it plans to provide service within AT&T's region. Upon receipt of ALEC's forecast, the Parties shall conduct a joint planning meeting to develop a joint interconnection trunk group forecast. Each forecast provided under this Section shall be deemed Confidential Information under the General Terms and Conditions.
- At a minimum, the forecast shall include the projected quantity of Transit Trunks, ALEC-to-AT&T one-way trunks (ALEC Trunks), AT&T-to-ALEC one-way trunks (AT&T Trunk Groups) and/or two-way interconnection trunks, if the Parties have agreed to interconnect using two-way trunking to transport the Parties' Local Traffic, ISP-Bound Traffic and IntraLATA Toll Traffic. The quantities shall be projected for a minimum of six (6) months and shall include an estimate of the current year plus the next two (2) years total forecasted quantities. The Parties shall mutually develop AT&T Trunk Groups and/or two-way interconnection trunk forecast quantities.
- All forecasts shall include, at a minimum, Access Carrier Terminal Location (ACTL), trunk group type (e.g., local/intraLATA toll, Transit, Operator Services, 911, etc.), A location/Z location (CLLI codes for ALEC location and AT&T location where the trunks shall terminate), interface type (e.g., DS1), Direction of Signaling, Trunk Group Number, if known, (commonly referred to as the 2-6 code) and forecasted trunks in service each year (cumulative).
- Once initial interconnection trunk forecasts have been developed, ALEC shall continue to provide interconnection trunk forecasts at mutually agreeable intervals. ALEC shall use its best efforts to make the forecasts as accurate as possible based on reasonable engineering criteria. The Parties shall continue to develop Reciprocal Trunk Group and/or two-way interconnection trunk forecasts as described in Section 6.1.1 above.
- The submission and development of interconnection trunk forecasts shall not replace the ordering process for local interconnection trunks. Each Party shall exercise its best efforts to provide the quantity of interconnection trunks mutually forecasted. However, the provision of the forecasted quantity of interconnection trunks is subject to trunk terminations and facility capacity existing at the time the trunk order is submitted. Furthermore, the receipt and development of trunk forecasts does not imply any liability for failure to perform if capacity (trunk terminations or facilities) is not available for use at the forecasted time.

6.4 Trunk Utilization

- 6.4.1 For the AT&T Trunk Groups that are Final Trunk Groups (AT&T Final Trunk Groups), AT&T and ALEC shall monitor traffic on each AT&T Final Trunk Group that is ordered and installed. The Parties agree that the AT&T Final Trunk Groups will be utilized at sixty percent (60%) of the time consistent busy hour utilization level within ninety (90) days of installation. The Parties agree that the AT&T Final Trunk Groups will be utilized at eighty percent (80%) of the time consistent busy hour utilization level within one hundred eighty (180) days of installation. Any AT&T Final Trunk Group not meeting the minimum thresholds set forth in this Section are defined as "under-utilized" trunks. Subject to Section 6.4.2 below, AT&T may disconnect any under-utilized AT&T Final Trunk Groups and ALEC shall refund to AT&T the associated nonrecurring and recurring trunk and facility charges paid by AT&T, if any.
- AT&T's CISC will notify ALEC of any under-utilized AT&T Trunk Groups and the number of such trunk groups that AT&T wishes to disconnect. AT&T will provide supporting information either by email or facsimile to the designated ALEC interface. ALEC will provide concurrence with the disconnection in seven (7) business days or will provide specific information supporting why the trunks should not be disconnected. Such supporting information should include expected traffic volumes (including traffic volumes generated due to Local Number Portability) and the timeframes within which ALEC expects to need such trunks. AT&T's CISC Project Manager and Circuit Capacity Manager (CCM) will discuss the information with ALEC to determine if agreement can be reached on the number of AT&T Final Trunk Groups to be removed. If no agreement can be reached, AT&T will issue disconnect orders to ALEC. The due date of these orders will be four (4) weeks after ALEC was first notified in writing of the underutilization of the trunk groups.
- To the extent that any interconnection trunk group is utilized at a time-consistent busy hour of eighty percent (80%) or greater, the Parties may review the trunk groups and, if necessary, shall negotiate in good faith for the installation of augmented facilities.
- 6.4.4 For the two-way trunk groups, AT&T and ALEC shall monitor traffic on each interconnection trunk group that is ordered and installed. The Parties agree that within ninety (90) days of the installation of the AT&T two-way trunk or trunks, the trunks will be utilized at 60 percent (60%) of the time consistent busy hour utilization level. The Parties agree that within one hundred eighty (180) days of the installation of a trunk or trunks, the trunks will be utilized at eighty percent (80%) of the time consistent busy hour utilization level. Any trunk or trunks not meeting the minimum thresholds set forth in this Section are defined as "underutilized" trunks. AT&T will request the disconnection of any under-utilized two-way trunk(s) and ALEC shall refund to AT&T the associated nonrecurring and recurring trunk and facility charges paid by AT&T, if any.

- AT&T's CISC will notify ALEC of any under-utilized two-way trunk groups and the number of trunks that AT&T wishes to disconnect. AT&T will provide supporting information either by email or facsimile to the designated ALEC interface. ALEC will provide concurrence with the disconnection in seven (7) business days or will provide specific information supporting why the two-way trunks should not be disconnected. Such supporting information should include expected traffic volumes (including traffic volumes generated due to Local Number Portability) and the timeframes within which ALEC expects to need such trunks. AT&T's CISC Project Manager and CCM will discuss the information with ALEC to determine if agreement can be reached on the number of trunks to be removed. If no agreement can be reached, ALEC will issue disconnect orders to AT&T. The due date of these orders will be four (4) weeks after ALEC was first notified in writing of the under-utilization of the trunk groups.
- To the extent that any interconnection trunk group is utilized at a time-consistent busy hour of eighty percent (80%) or greater, the Parties may review the trunk groups and, if necessary, shall negotiate in good faith for the installation of augmented facilities.

7 Local Dialing Parity

7.1 AT&T and ALEC shall provide local and toll dialing parity, as defined in FCC rules and regulations, with no unreasonable dialing delays. Dialing parity shall be provided for all originating telecommunications services that require dialing to route a call.

8 Interconnection Compensation

- 8.1 Compensation for Call Transport and Termination for Local Traffic, ISP-Bound Traffic and IntraLATA Toll Traffic
- 8.1.1 For the purposes of this Attachment and for intercarrier compensation for Local Traffic exchanged between the Parties pursuant to this Attachment, Local Traffic is defined as any telephone call that originates in one exchange and terminates in either the same exchange, or other local calling area (i.e., a corresponding Extended Area Service) ("EAS") associated with the originating exchange.
- 8.1.1.1 Additionally, Local Traffic includes any cross boundary, voice-to-voice intrastate, interLATA or interstate, interLATA calls established as a local call by the ruling regulatory body.
- 8.1.2 For purposes of this Attachment and for intercarrier compensation for ISP-Bound Traffic exchanged between the Parties, ISP-Bound Traffic is defined as calls to an information service provider or Internet Service Provider (ISP) that are dialed by using a local dialing pattern (seven (7) or ten (10) digits) by a calling party in one (1) exchange to an ISP server or modem in either the same exchange or other local calling area (i.e. a corresponding Extended Area Service ("EAS") associated with the originating exchange as defined and specified in Section A3 of AT&T's

GSST. ISP-Bound Traffic is not Local Traffic subject to reciprocal compensation, but instead is information access traffic subject to the FCC's jurisdiction.

- Notwithstanding the definitions of Local Traffic and ISP-bound traffic above, and pursuant to the FCC's Order on Remand and Report and Order in CC Docket 99-68 released April 27, 2001 ("ISP Order on Remand"), AT&T and ALEC agree to the rebuttable presumption that all combined circuit switched Local and ISP-bound Traffic delivered to AT&T or ALEC that exceeds a 3:1 ratio of terminating to originating traffic on a statewide basis shall be considered ISP-bound traffic for compensation purposes. AT&T and ALEC further agree to the rebuttable presumption that all combined circuit switched Local and ISP-bound Traffic delivered to AT&T or ALEC that does not exceed a 3:1 ratio of terminating to originating traffic on a statewide basis shall be considered Local Traffic for compensation purposes.
- 8.1.3.1 The Parties shall compensate each other for the costs of transporting and terminating all Local Traffic and ISP-bound Traffic as follows:
- 8.1.3.2 The Parties agree that the applicable single rate identified in 8.1.3.2.1 below, which is also set forth in the price schedule to this Agreement, will be the only rate applicable for the call transport and termination of Local Traffic and ISP-bound Traffic in accordance with the FCC's Order on Remand and Report and Order in CC Docket 99-68 released April 27, 2001 (ISP Order on Remand) and through the expiration date of this Agreement. However, the elemental rates set forth in the price schedule of this Attachment shall apply through the term of this Agreement for Transit Traffic, as described in Section 8.1.4 below.
- 8.1.3.2.1 The minute of use rate applicable to the compensation of Local Traffic and ISP-Bound Traffic shall be that rate approved by the FCC in the ISP Order on Remand, which is \$.0007 per minute of use.
- 8.1.3.3 Intentionally Left Blank
- 8.1.3.3.1 Intentionally Left Blank
- 8.1.3.3.2 Intentionally Left Blank
- 8.1.4 The appropriate elemental rates set forth in the price schedule shall apply for Transit Traffic as described in this Attachment.
- 8.1.5 Neither Party shall represent Switched Access Traffic as Local Traffic or ISP-Bound Traffic for purposes of determining compensation for the call.
- 8.1.6 IntraLATA Toll Traffic is defined as all traffic, regardless of transport protocol method, that originates and terminates within a single LATA that is not Local Traffic or ISP-Bound traffic under this Attachment.

- 8.1.6.1 For terminating its intraLATA toll traffic on the other Party's network, the originating Party will pay the terminating Party AT&T's current intrastate or interstate, whichever is appropriate, terminating switched access tariff rates as set forth in AT&T's intrastate Access Services Tariffs and/or AT&T's FCC No. 1 Tariff as filed and in effect with the FCC or appropriate Commission. The appropriate charges will be determined by the routing of the call. Additionally, if one (1) Party is the other Party's End User's presubscribed interexchange carrier or if one (1) Party's End User uses the other Party as an interexchange carrier on a 101XXXX basis, the originating party will charge the other Party the appropriate AT&T originating switched access tariff rates as set forth in AT&T's intrastate Access Services Tariff and/or AT&T's FCC No. 1 Tariff as filed and in effect with the FCC or appropriate Commission.
- 8.1.7 Foreign Exchange (FX) services are retail service offerings purchased by FX customers which allow such FX customers to obtain exchange service from a mandatory local calling area other than the mandatory local calling area where the FX customer is physically located, but within the same LATA as the number that is assigned. FX service enables particular end-user customers to avoid what might otherwise be toll calls between the FX customer's physical location and customers in the foreign exchange. FX Telephone Numbers" are those telephone numbers with rating and routing point that are different from those of the geographic area in which the End User is physically located. FX Telephone Numbers that deliver second dial tone and the ability for the calling party to enter access codes and an additional recipient telephone number remain classified as Feature Group A (FGA) calls, and are subject to the originating and terminating carrier's tariffed Switched Exchange Access rates (also known as "Meet Point Billed" compensation). There are two types of FX service:
- 8.1.7.1 "Dedicated FX Traffic" shall mean those calls routed by means of a physical, dedicated circuit delivering dial tone or otherwise serving an End User's station from a serving Central Office (also known as End Office) located outside of that station's mandatory local calling area. Dedicated FX Service permits the End User physically located in one exchange to be assigned telephone numbers resident in the serving Central (or End) Office in another, "foreign," exchange, thereby creating a local presence in that "foreign" exchange.
- 8.1.7.2 "Virtual Foreign Exchange (FX) Traffic" and "FX-type Traffic" shall refer to those calls delivered to telephone numbers that are rated as local to the other telephone numbers in a given mandatory local calling area, but where the recipient End User's station assigned that telephone number is physically located outside of that mandatory local calling area. Virtual FX Service also permits an End User physically located in one exchange to be assigned telephone numbers resident in the serving Central (or End) Office in another, "foreign," exchange, thereby creating a local presence in the "foreign" exchange. Virtual FX Service differs from Dedicated FX Service, however, in that Virtual FX End Users continue to draw dial tone or are otherwise served from a Central (or End) Office which may provide service across more than one Commission-prescribed mandatory local calling area, whereas Dedicated FX Service End Users draw dial

tone or are otherwise served from a Central (or End) Office located outside their mandatory calling area.

- 8.1.7.3 FX Traffic is not Section 251(b)(5) Traffic and instead the transport and termination compensation for FX Traffic is subject to a Bill and Keep arrangement in AT&T-12STATE.
- 8.1.7.3.1 To the extent that ISP-Bound Traffic is provisioned via an FX-type arrangement, such traffic is subject to a Bill and Keep arrangement. "Bill and Keep" refers to an arrangement in which neither of two interconnecting parties charges the other for terminating FX traffic that originates on the other party's network.
- 8.1.7.4 Intentionally Left Blank
- 8.1.7.5 Pursuant to the Connecticut Commission Arbitration Award in Docket. 01-01-29RE01, the originating Party will bill the terminating Party the appropriate originating access charges for all traffic, except ISP-Bound Traffic, that is terminated to a number that is provisioned as a Virtual FX, Dedicated FX or FX-type service as defined in Section 8.1.7.1 and 8.1.7.2 above in AT&T CONNECTICUT. In such circumstances, for ISP-Bound Traffic the appropriate compensation mechanism is bill and keep.
- 8.1.7.6 Segregating and Tracking FX Traffic
- 8.1.7.6.1 For <u>AT&T-12STATE</u>, the terminating carrier is responsible for separately identifying IntraLATA Virtual FX, Dedicated FX, and FX-type Traffic from other types of Intercarrier traffic for compensation purposes. The terminating carrier will be responsible for providing the originating carrier with an FX Usage Summary which includes a ten (10) digit telephone number level detail of the minutes of use terminated to FX Telephone Numbers on its network each month (or in each applicable billing period, if not billed monthly), or by any means mutually agreed by the Parties.
- 8.1.7.7 Terminating carrier will not assess compensation charges to the Voice FX MOU and ISP FX MOU in <u>AT&T-12STATE</u>.
- 8.1.7.7.1 Intentionally left blank
- 8.1.7.8 For <u>AT&T CONNECTICUT</u> will work with CLEC in reviewing its data to determine the volume of IntraLATA FX traffic being exchanged for an agreed-upon period of time. The parties may agree to use traffic studies, retail sales of Dedicated FX lines, or any other agreed method of estimating the FX traffic to be assigned a factor. Once the data review is completed, the Parties will estimate the percentage of minutes of use that is attributable to FX traffic. For <u>AT&T CONNECTICUT</u> ISP FX percentage will be assigned ("PIFX") and voice FX percentage will be assigned ("PVFX"). The PIFX and PVFX ("FX factor") will

be used in lieu of providing the actual minutes of use data. This plan will be applied on an individual CLEC basis.

- 8.1.7.8.1 The FX factor will be applied to the measured local usage minutes of use ("MOU") and result in the following billing adjustments:
 - (i) Terminating carrier will multiply the measured local MOU by the FX factor to calculate the IntraLATA FX traffic.
 - (ii) Terminating carrier will subtract both the voice FX MOU and ISP FX MOU from the measured local MOU.
 - (iii) Terminating carrier will apply the appropriate compensation rate to the adjusted local MOU for Section 251(b)(5) Traffic, and ISP-Bound Traffic, as set forth above.
 - (iv) Terminating carrier will not assess compensation charges to the ISP FX MOU in <u>AT&T CONNECTICUT</u> where such traffic is subject to a Bill and Keep Arrangement.
 - (v) Originating carrier will apply the appropriate originating access charges only to the Voice FX MOU in <u>AT&T CONNECTICUT</u>.
- 8.1.7.9 The FX factor may be adjusted by the Parties on a quarterly basis.
- 8.1.7.10 Either Party may request an audit of the FX Usage Summary or the FX Factor on no fewer than thirty (30) business day's written notice and any audit shall be accomplished during normal business hours at the office of the Party being audited. Such audit must be performed by a mutually agreed-to auditor paid for by the Party requesting the audit. Such audits shall be requested within six months of having received the FX Usage Summary or the FX Factor and associated usage from the other Party and may not be requested more than twice per year, once per calendar year, unless the audit finds there has been a 20% or higher net error or variance in calculations, in which case a subsequent audit is required. Based upon the audit, previous compensation, billing and/or settlements will be adjusted for the past six (6) months.
- 8.1.7.11 If the FX factor is adjusted based upon the audit results, the adjusted FX factor will apply for the six (6) month period following the completion of the audit. If, as a result of the audit, either Party has overstated the FX factor or underreported the FX Usage by twenty percent (20%) or more, that Party shall reimburse the auditing Party for the cost of the audit and will pay for the cost of a subsequent audit which is to happen within nine (9) months of the initial audit.
- 8.1.7.12 Private Line Services include private line-like and special access services and are not subject to intercarrier compensation. Private Line Services are defined as a digital point-to-point connection that provides a dedicated circuit of presubscribed bandwidth between any two points. Private Line Services are used to consolidate communications over one line for voice, data, video and multimedia.

- 8.1.7.13 The Parties recognize and agree that ISP and Internet traffic (excluding ISP-Bound Traffic) could also be exchanged outside of the applicable local calling scope, or routed in ways that could make the rates and rate structure in Section 8 not apply, including but not limited to ISP calls that fit the underlying Agreement's definitions of:
 - FX Traffic
 - Optional EAS Traffic
 - IntraLATA Toll Traffic
 - 800, 888, 877, ("8YY") Traffic
 - Feature Group A Traffic
 - MCA Traffic
- 8.1.7.14 The Parties agree that, for the purposes of this Attachment, either Party's End Users remain free to place ISP calls under any of the above classifications. Notwithstanding anything to the contrary herein, to the extent such ISP calls are placed, the Parties agree that Sections 4 and 5 above do not apply. The applicable rates, terms and conditions for: (a) FX Traffic are set forth in Section 8.1.7.3 (b) Optional EAS Traffic are set forth in Section 7; (c) 8YY Traffic are set forth in Section 10; (d) Feature Group A Traffic are set forth in Section 6.2; (e) IntraLATA Toll Traffic are set forth in Section 12; and/or (f) MCA Traffic are set forth in Section 8.
- 8.2 Intentionally Left Blank
- 8.3 <u>Jurisdictional Reporting (Section 8.3-8.3.5 is specific to AT&T-CA and AT&T-NV)</u>
- 8.3.1 Percent Local Use (PLU). Each Party shall report to the other a PLU factor. The application of the PLU will determine the amount of local or ISP-Bound minutes to be billed to the other Party. Each Party shall update its PLU on the first of January, April, July and October of the year and shall send it to the other Party to be received no later than thirty (30) days after the first of each such month based on local and ISP-Bound usage for the past three (3) months ending the last day of December, March, June and September, respectively. Requirements associated with PLU calculation and reporting shall be as set forth in AT&T's Jurisdictional Factors Reporting Guide.
- 8.3.2 Intentionally Left Blank
- 8.3.3 Intentionally Left Blank
- 8.3.4 Notwithstanding the provisions in Section 8.3.1 above, where the terminating Party has message recording technology that identifies the jurisdiction of traffic terminated as defined in this Agreement, such information may, at the terminating Party's option, be utilized to determine the appropriate jurisdictional reporting factors (i.e., PLU), in lieu of those provided by the other Party. In the event that the terminating Party opts to utilize its own data to determine jurisdictional

reporting factors, such terminating Party shall notify the originating Party at least fifteen (15) days prior to the beginning of the calendar quarter in which the terminating Party will begin to utilize its own data. After such notification the terminating Party may provide supporting data to justify the reported factor. In the event a dispute arises, the Parties may seek to resolve the dispute related to AT&T's determined factors thru the Dispute Resolution process in the General Terms and Conditions of this Agreement.

- 8.3.5 Audits. On thirty (30) days written notice, ALEC must provide AT&T the ability and opportunity to conduct an annual audit to ensure the proper billing of traffic. ALEC shall retain records of call detail for a minimum of nine (9) months from which the PLU can be ascertained. The audit shall be conducted during normal business hours at an office designated by ALEC. Audit requests shall not be submitted more frequently than one (1) time per calendar year. Audits shall be performed by an independent auditor chosen by AT&T. ALEC's PLU shall be adjusted based upon the audit results and shall apply for the quarter the audit was completed, for the quarter prior to the completion of the audit, and for the two (2) quarters following the completion of the audit. If, as a result of an audit, ALEC is found to have overstated the PLU by twenty percentage points (20%) or more, ALEC shall reimburse AT&T for the cost of the audit.
- 8.4 <u>Compensation for IntraLATA 8XX Traffic.</u> AT&T will charge the appropriate switched access charges as set forth in the AT&T intrastate Access Services Tariff to the IXC that is responsible for terminating the 8XX to the appropriate Wide Area Telecommunications Service (WATS) or Plain Old Telephone Service (POTS) number. ALEC will pay AT&T the database query charge as set forth in the AT&T Intrastate Access Services Tariff. ALEC will be responsible for any applicable Common Channel Signaling (SS7).
- 8.4.1 Records for 8XX Billing. Where technically feasible, each Party will provide to the other Party the appropriate records, in accordance with industry standards, necessary for billing intraLATA 8XX providers. The records provided will be in a standard EMI format.
- 8.4.2 <u>8XX Access Screening.</u> AT&T's provision of 8XX TFD to ALEC requires interconnection from ALEC to AT&T's 8XX Signal Channel Point. Such interconnections shall be established pursuant to AT&T's Common Channel Signaling Interconnection Guidelines and Telcordia's CCS Network Interface Specification document, TR-TSV-000905. ALEC shall establish SS7 interconnection at the AT&T LSTPs serving the AT&T 8XX Signal Channel Points that ALEC desires to query. The terms and conditions for 8XX TFD are set out in AT&T's intrastate Access Services Tariff.
- 8.5 Mutual Provision of Switched Access Service
- 8.5.1 <u>Switched Access Traffic.</u> Switched Access Traffic is described as telephone calls requiring local transmission or switching services for the purpose of the

origination or termination of Telephone Toll Service. Switched Access Traffic includes, but is not limited to, the following types of traffic: Feature Group A, Feature Group B, Feature Group C, Feature Group D, toll free access (e.g., 8XX), 900 access and their successors. Additionally, any PSTN interexchange telecommunications traffic, regardless of transport protocol method, where the originating and terminating points, end-to-end points, are in different LATAs, or are in the same LATA and the Parties' Switched Access services are used for the origination or termination of the call, shall be considered Switched Access Traffic. Irrespective of transport protocol method used, a call which originates in one LATA and terminates in another LATA (i.e., the end-to-end points of the call) or in which the Parties' Switched Access Services are used for the origination or termination of the call, shall be considered Switched Access Traffic.

- 8.5.1.1 Sections 8.5.1.1-8.5.1.1.1 apply to AT&T OKLAHOMA, AT&T MISSOURI, AT&T ARKANSAS and AT&T ILLINOIS: For purposes of this Section, Parties is defined as AT&T and CLEC. For purposes of this Agreement only, Switched Access Traffic shall mean all traffic that originates from an end user physically located in one local exchange and delivered for termination to an end user physically located in a different local exchange (excluding traffic from exchanges sharing a common mandatory local calling area as defined in AT&T's local exchange tariffs on file with the applicable state commission) including, without limitation, any traffic that (i) terminates over a Party's circuit switch, including traffic from a service that originates over a circuit switch and uses Internet Protocol (IP) transport technology (regardless of whether only one provider uses IP transport or multiple providers are involved in providing IP transport) and/or (ii) originates from the end user's premises in IP format and is transmitted to the switch of a provider of voice communication applications or services when such switch utilizes IP technology. Notwithstanding anything to the contrary in this Agreement, with the exception of FX Section 8.1.7 above, all Switched Access Traffic shall be delivered to the terminating Party over feature group access trunks per the terminating Party's access tariff(s) and shall be subject to applicable intrastate and interstate switched access charges; provided, however, the following categories of Switched Access Traffic are not subject to the above stated requirement relating to routing over feature group access trunks:
 - (i) IntraLATA toll Traffic or Optional EAS Traffic from a CLEC end user that obtains local dial tone from CLEC where CLEC is both the Section 251(b)(5) Traffic provider and the intraLATA toll provider,
 - (ii) IntraLATA toll Traffic or Optional EAS Traffic from an AT&T end user that obtains local dial tone from AT&T where AT&T is both the Section 251(b)(5) Traffic provider and the intraLATA toll provider;
 - (iii) Switched Access Traffic delivered to AT&T from an Interexchange Carrier (IXC) where the terminating number is ported to another CLEC and the IXC fails to perform the Local Number Portability (LNP) query; and/or
 - (iv) Switched Access Traffic delivered to either Party from a third party competitive local exchange carrier over interconnection trunk groups carrying

Section 251(b)(5) Traffic and ISP-Bound Traffic (hereinafter referred to as "Local Interconnection Trunk Groups") destined to the other Party.

Notwithstanding anything to the contrary in this Agreement, each Party reserves it rights, remedies, and arguments relating to the application of switched access charges for traffic exchanged by the Parties prior to the Effective Date of this Agreement and described in the FCC's Order issued in the Petition for Declaratory Ruling that AT&T's Phone-to-Phone IP Telephony Services Exempt from Access Charges, WC Docket No. 01-361(Released April 21, 2004).

In the limited circumstances in which a third party competitive local exchange 8.5.1.1.1 carrier delivers Switched Access Traffic as described in Section 8.5.1 above to either Party over Local Interconnection Trunk Groups, such Party may deliver such Switched Access Traffic to the terminating Party over Local Interconnection Trunk Groups. If it is determined that such traffic has been delivered over Local Interconnection Trunk Groups, the terminating Party may object to the delivery of such traffic by providing written notice to the delivering Party pursuant to the notice provisions set forth in the General Terms and Conditions and request removal of such traffic. The Parties will work cooperatively to identify the traffic with the goal of removing such traffic from the Local Interconnection Trunk Groups. If the delivering Party has not removed or is unable to remove such Switched Access Traffic as described in Section 6.24.1 (iv) above from the Local Interconnection Trunk Groups within sixty (60) days of receipt of notice from the other party, the Parties agree to jointly file a complaint or any other appropriate action with the applicable Commission to seek any necessary permission to remove the traffic from such interconnection trunks up to and including the right to block such traffic and to obtain compensation, if appropriate, from the third party competitive local exchange carrier delivering such traffic to the extent it is not blocked.

8.5.1.1.1.1 VOICE OVER INTERNET PROTOCAL (VOIP) {AT&T WISCONSIN}:

8.5.1.1.1.1.1 For purposes of this Section 8.5.1.1.1.1, Parties is defined as AT&T WISCONSIN and CLEC. Notwithstanding any other provision of this Agreement, AT&T WISCONSIN and CLEC (collectively the Parties) shall exchange enhanced/information services traffic, including without limitation Voice Over Internet Protocol ("VOIP") traffic and other enhanced services traffic (collectively, "IS Traffic"), in accordance with this section. IS Traffic is defined as traffic that undergoes a net protocol conversion, as defined by the FCC, between the calling and called parties, and/or traffic that features enhanced services that provide customers a capability for generating, acquiring storing, transforming, processing, retrieving, utilizing, or making available information. The Parties shall exchange IS Traffic over the same interconnection trunk groups used to exchange local traffic. In addition to other jurisdictional factors the Parties may report to one another under this Agreement, the Parties shall report a Percent Enhanced Usage ("PEU") factor on a statewide basis. The numerator of the PEU factor shall be the number of minutes of IS Traffic sent to the other Party

for termination to such other Party's customers. The denominator of the PEU factor shall be the total combined number of minutes of traffic, including IS Traffic, sent over the same trunks as IS Traffic. Either Party may audit the other Party's PEU factors pursuant to the audit provisions of this Agreement. The Parties shall compensate each other for the exchange of IS Traffic applying the same rate elements used by the Parties for the exchange of ISP-bound traffic whose dialing patterns would otherwise indicate the traffic is local traffic. This compensation regime for IS Traffic shall apply regardless of the locations of the calling and called parties, and regardless of the originating and terminating NPA/NXXs.

- 8.5.2 If a AT&T End User chooses ALEC as their presubscribed interexchange carrier, or if a AT&T End User uses ALEC as an interexchange carrier on a 101XXXX basis, AT&T will charge ALEC the appropriate AT&T tariff charges for originating switched access services.
- Where the originating Party delivers a call to the terminating Party over switched access facilities, the originating Party will pay the terminating Party terminating, switched access charges as set forth in AT&T's intrastate Access Services Tariff.
- When ALEC's end office switch provides an access service connection to or from an IXC by a direct trunk group to the IXC utilizing AT&T facilities, each Party will provide its own access services to the IXC and bill on a multi-bill, single-tariff meet-point basis. Each Party will bill its own access services rates to the IXC with the exception of the interconnection charge. The interconnection charge will be billed by ALEC as the Party providing the end office function. Each party will use the Multiple Exchange Carrier Access Billing (MECAB) guidelines to establish MPB for all applicable traffic. The Parties shall utilize a thirty (30) day billing period.
- 8.5.4.1 When ALEC's end office subtends the AT&T Access Tandem switch for receipt or delivery of switched access traffic and provides an access service connection to or from an IXC via AT&T's Access Tandem switch, AT&T, as the tandem company agrees to provide to ALEC, as the End Office Company, as defined in MECAB, at no charge, all the switched access detail usage data, recorded at the access tandem, within no more than sixty (60) days after the recording date. Each Party will notify the other when it is not feasible to meet these requirements. As business requirements change, data reporting requirements may be modified as necessary.
- 8.5.5 AT&T, as the tandem provider company, will retain for a minimum period of sixty (60) days, access message detail sufficient to recreate any data that is lost or damaged by the tandem provider company or any third party involved in processing or transporting data.
- 8.5.6 ALEC agrees not to deliver switched access traffic to AT&T for termination except over ALEC ordered switched access trunks and facilities.

8.6 Transit Traffic

- 8.6.1 AT&T shall provide tandem switching and transport services for ALEC's Transit Traffic. Rates for local Transit Traffic and ISP-Bound Transit Traffic shall be the applicable rate elements for Tandem Switching, Common Transport and Tandem Intermediary Charge as set forth in the price schedule. Billing associated with all Transit Traffic shall be pursuant to MECAB guidelines. Traffic between ALEC and Wireless Type 1 third parties shall not be treated as Transit Traffic from a routing or billing perspective. Traffic between ALEC and Wireless Type 2A shall not be treated as Transit Traffic from a routing or billing perspective until AT&T and the Wireless carrier have the capability to properly MPB in accordance with MECAB guidelines.
- 8.6.2 The delivery of traffic that transits the AT&T network is excluded from any AT&T billing guarantees. AT&T agrees to deliver Transit Traffic to the terminating carrier; provided, however, that ALEC is solely responsible for negotiating and executing any appropriate contractual agreements with the terminating carrier for the exchange of Transit Traffic through the AT&T network. AT&T will not be liable for any compensation to the terminating carrier or to ALEC. In the event that the terminating third party carrier imposes on AT&T any charges or costs for the delivery of Transit Traffic, ALEC shall reimburse AT&T for such charges or costs. For AT&T WISCONSIN: Transit traffic will be delivered pursuant to Section 8 of this Attachment. Where the Parties are performing a transiting function as defined in Section 8, the transiting Party will pass the original and true CPN if it is received from the originating third party. If traffic is delivered over other than local/intralata trunk groups, and if the original and true CPN is not received from the originating third party, the Party performing the transiting function will pass on the same information it uses to bill the originating thirty party. The party performing the transiting function shall not be billed as the default originator.
- 8.7 For purposes of intercarrier compensation, AT&T will not be responsible for any compensation associated with the exchange of traffic between ALEC and a CLEC utilizing AT&T switching. Where technically feasible, AT&T will use commercially reasonable efforts to provide records to ALEC to identify those CLECs utilizing AT&T switching with whom ALEC has exchanged traffic. Such traffic shall not be considered Transit Traffic from a routing or billing perspective, but instead will be considered as traffic exchanged solely between ALEC and the CLEC utilizing AT&T switching.
- 8.8 OPTIONAL CALLING AREA TRAFFIC <u>AT&T ARKANSAS</u>, <u>AT&T</u> KANSAS AND AT&T TEXAS
- 8.8.1 Compensation for Optional Calling Area (OCA) Traffic, (also known as Optional Extended Area Service and Optional EAS) is for the termination of intercompany traffic to and from the Commission approved one-way or two-way optional exchanges(s) and the associated metropolitan area except mandatory extended

traffic as addressed in Section 2.25 above. The transport and termination rate applies when <u>AT&T ARKANSAS</u>, <u>AT&T KANSAS</u> or <u>AT&T TEXAS</u> transports traffic and terminates it at its own switch.

8.8.2 In the context of this Attachment, Optional Calling Areas (OCAs) exist only in the states of Arkansas, Kansas and Texas, and are outlined in the applicable state Local Exchange tariffs. This rate is independent of any retail service arrangement established by either Party. CLEC and <u>AT&T ARKANSAS</u>, <u>AT&T KANSAS</u> and <u>AT&T TEXAS</u> are not precluded from establishing their own local calling areas or prices for purposes of retail telephone service; however the terminating rates to be used for any such offering will still be administered as described in this Attachment.

8.9 MCA TRAFFIC -- AT&T MISSOURI

- 8.9.1 For compensation purposes in the state of Missouri, Section 251(b)(5) Traffic and ISP-Bound Traffic shall be further defined as "Metropolitan Calling Area (MCA) Traffic" and "Non-MCA Traffic." MCA Traffic is traffic originated by a party providing a local calling scope plan pursuant to the Missouri Public Service Commission Orders in Case No. TO-92-306 and Case No. TO-99-483 (MCA Orders) and the call is Section 251(b)(5) Traffic based on the calling scope of the originating party pursuant to the MCA Orders. Non-MCA Traffic is all Section 251(b)(5) Traffic and ISP-Bound Traffic that is not defined as MCA Traffic.
- 8.9.1.1 Either party providing Metropolitan Calling Area (MCA) service shall offer the full calling scope prescribed in Case No. TO-92-306, without regard to the identity of the called party's local service provider. The parties may offer additional toll-free outbound calling or other services in conjunction with MCA service, but in any such offering the party shall not identify any calling scope other than that prescribed in Case No. TO-92-306 as "MCA" service.
- Pursuant to the Missouri Public Service Commission Order in Case No. TO-99-483, MCA Traffic shall be exchanged on a bill-and-keep intercompany compensation basis meaning that the party originating a call defined as MCA Traffic shall not compensate the terminating party for terminating the call.
- 8.9.2 The parties agree to use the Local Exchange Routing Guide (LERG) to provision the appropriate MCA NXXs in their networks. The LERG should be updated at least forty-five (45) days in advance of opening a new code to allow the other party the ability to make the necessary network modifications. If the Commission orders the parties to use an alternative other than the LERG, the parties will comply with the Commission's final order.
- 8.9.3 If CLEC provides service via resale or in conjunction with ported numbers in the MCA, the appropriate MCA NXXs will be updated by <u>AT&T SOUTHWEST</u> REGION 5-STATE

9 Ordering Charges

9.1 The facilities purchased pursuant to this Attachment shall be ordered via the ASR process.

9.2 The rates, terms and conditions associated with submission and processing of ASRs are as set forth in AT&T's applicable Tariff.

10 Basic 911 and E911 Interconnection

- 10.1 Basic 911 and E911 provides a caller access to the applicable emergency service bureau by dialing 911.
- 10.2 <u>Basic 911 Interconnection.</u> ALEC will be required to arrange to accept 911 calls from its End Users in municipalities that subscribe to Basic 911 service and translate the 911 call to the appropriate ten (10) digit directory number as stated on the list provided by AT&T. ALEC will be required to route that call to the appropriate PSAP. When a municipality converts to E911 service, ALEC will be required to begin using E911 procedures. CLEC will transport 911 calls from each point of interconnection to the AT&T Selective Router location.

CLEC acknowledges that its End Users in a single local calling scope may be served by different Selective Routers and CLEC shall be responsible for providing interconnection facilities to route 911 calls from its End Users to the proper E911 Selective Router

- 10.3 E911 Interconnection. ALEC shall install a minimum of two (2) dedicated trunks originating from its SWC and terminating to the appropriate E911 tandem. The SWC must be in the same LATA as the E911 tandem. The dedicated trunks shall be, at a minimum, DS0 level trunks configured as part of a digital (1.544 Mb/s) interface (DS1 facility). The configuration shall use CAMA-type signaling with MF pulsing or SS7/ISUP signaling either of which shall deliver ANI with the voice portion of the call (SS7 may be required at the direction of the PSAP). If SS7/ISUP connectivity is used, ALEC shall follow the procedures as set forth in Appendix A of the CLEC Users Guide to E911 for Facility Based Providers that is located on the AT&T CLEC Online website. If the user interface is digital, MF pulses as well as other AC signals shall be encoded per the u-255 Law convention. ALEC will be required to provide AT&T daily updates to the E911 database. ALEC will be required to forward 911 calls to the appropriate E911 tandem along with ANI based upon the current E911 end office to tandem homing arrangement as provided by AT&T. If the E911 tandem trunks are not available, ALEC will be required to route the call to a designated seven (7) digit or ten (10) digit local number residing in the appropriate PSAP. This call will be transported over AT&T's interoffice network and will not carry the ANI of the calling party. ALEC shall be responsible for providing AT&T with complete and accurate data for submission to the 911/E911 database for the purpose of providing 911/E911 to its End Users.
- Trunks and facilities for 911 Interconnection may be ordered by ALEC from AT&T pursuant to the terms and conditions set forth in this Attachment.

The detailed practices and procedures for 911/E911 interconnection are contained in the Attachment E911.

11 SS7 Network Interconnection

- 11.1 SS7 Signaling. Both Parties will utilize LEC-to-LEC SS7 Signaling, where available, in conjunction with all traffic in order to enable interoperability of CLASS features and functions except for call return. SS7 signaling parameters will be provided, including but not limited to ANI, originating line information (OLI) calling company category and charge number. Privacy indicators will be honored, and the Parties will exchange Transactional Capabilities Application Part (TCAP) messages to facilitate SS7 based features between the respective networks. Neither Party shall alter the SS7 parameters, or be a party to altering such parameters, or knowingly pass SS7 parameters that have been altered in order to circumvent appropriate interconnection charges. Nothing herein shall obligate or otherwise require AT&T to send SS7 messages or call-related database queries to ALEC's or any other third party's call-related database, unless otherwise agreed to by the Parties under a separate agreement.
- 11.2 <u>Signaling Call Information.</u> AT&T and ALEC will send and receive ten (10) digits for Local Traffic. Additionally, AT&T and ALEC will exchange the proper call information, (i.e., originated call company number and destination call company number, CIC, and OZZ) including all proper translations for routing between networks and any information necessary for billing.
- SS7 Network Interconnection is the interconnection of ALEC LSTP switches or ALEC local or tandem switching systems with AT&T STP switches. This interconnection provides connectivity that enables the exchange of SS7 messages among AT&T switching systems and databases, ALEC local or tandem switching systems, and other third party switching systems directly connected to the AT&T SS7 network.
- 11.3.1 If SS7 services are provided by AT&T, they will be provided in accordance with the provisions of applicable access tariffs.
- 11.3.2 Intentionally Left Blank
- 11.3.3 Intentionally Left Blank
- 11.3.3.1 Intentionally Left Blank
- 11.3.3.2 Intentionally Left Blank
- 11.3.3.3 Intentionally Left Blank
- 11.3.4 Intentionally Left Blank
- 11.3.5 Intentionally Left Blank

ATTACHMENT 3 - NETWORK INTERCONNECTION Page 30 OF 30 AT&T-13STATE/ALEC, INC.

11.3.6	Intentionally Left Blank
11.3.7	Intentionally Left Blank
11.4	Intentionally Left Blank
11.4.1	Intentionally Left Blank
11.4.2	Intentionally Left Blank
11.4.3	Intentionally Left Blank
11.4.4	Intentionally Left Blank
11.4.5	Intentionally Left Blank
11.4.6	Intentionally Left Blank
11.5	Intentionally Left Blank

ATTACHMENT 3a - 911 PAGE 1 OF 9 AT&T-13STATE/ALEC, INC.

ATTACHMENT 3a 911

TABLE OF CONTENTS

INTRODUCTION	
DEFINITIONS	
AT&T RESPONSIBILITIES	
CLEC RESPONSIBILITIES	
RESPONSIBILITIES OF BOTH PARTIES	
METHODS AND PRACTICES	6
CONTINGENCY	7
BASIS OF COMPENSATION	8
LIABILITY	g

ATTACHMENT 911

1. INTRODUCTION

- 1.1 This Attachment sets forth terms and conditions by which the applicable AT&T Inc. (AT&T)-owned Incumbent Local Exchange Carrier (ILEC) will provide CLEC with access to the applicable AT&T-owned ILEC's 911 and E911 Databases and provide interconnection and Call Routing for purposes of 911 call completion to a Public Safety Answering Point (PSAP) as required by Section 251 of the Act.
- 1.2 The Parties acknowledge and agree that AT&T can only provide E911 Service in territory where an AT&T is the E911 network provider, and then only that E911 service configuration as purchased by the E911 Customer or PSAP. AT&T's E911 Selective Routers and E911 Database Management System are by mutual agreement being provided on an "as is" basis.
- 1.3 For CLECs with their own switches, AT&T shall provide access to its E911 Selective Routers as described herein only where the PSAP and/or E911 Customer served by the E911 Selective Routers has approved CLEC to carry E911 Emergency Services calls, which approval is subject to being revoked, conditioned, or modified by the PSAP and/or E911 Customer at any time.

2. **DEFINITIONS**

- 2.1 "911 System" means the set of network, database and customer premise equipment (CPE) components required to provide 911 service.
- 2.2 "911 Trunk" means a trunk capable of transmitting Automatic Number Identification (ANI) associated with a call to 911 from CLEC's End Office to the E911 system.
- 2.3 "Automatic Location Identification" or "ALI" means the automatic display at the PSAP of the caller's telephone number, the address/location of the telephone and, in some cases, supplementary emergency services information.
- 2.4 "Automatic Number Identification" or "ANI" means the telephone number associated with the access line from which a call to 911 originates.
- 2.5 "Company Identifier" or "Company ID" means a three to five (3 to 5) character identifier chosen by the Local Exchange Carrier that distinguishes the entity providing dial tone to the End-User. The Company Identifier is maintained by NENA in a nationally accessible database.
- 2.6 "Database Management System" or "DBMS" means a system of manual procedures and computer programs used to create, store and update the data required to provide Selective Routing and/or Automatic Location Identification for 911 systems.
- 2.7 "E911 Customer" means a municipality or other state or local government unit, or an authorized agent of one or more municipalities or other state or local government units to whom authority has been lawfully delegated to respond to public emergency telephone calls, at a minimum, for emergency police and fire services through the use of one telephone number, 911.

- 2.8 "E911 Universal Emergency Number Service" (also referred to as "Expanded 911 Service" or "Enhanced 911 Service") or "E911 Service" means a telephone exchange communications service whereby a public safety answering point (PSAP) answers telephone calls placed by dialing the number 911. E911 includes the service provided by the lines and equipment associated with the service arrangement for the answering, transferring, and dispatching of public emergency telephone calls dialed to 911. E911 provides completion of a call to 911 via dedicated trunking facilities and includes Automatic Number Identification (ANI), Automatic Location Identification (ALI), and/or Selective Routing.
- 2.9 "Emergency Services" means police, fire, ambulance, rescue, and medical services.
- 2.10 "Emergency Service Number" or "ESN" means a three to five digit number representing a unique combination of emergency service agencies (Law Enforcement, Fire, and Emergency Medical Service) designated to serve a specific range of addresses within a particular geographical area. The ESN facilitates selective routing and selective transfer, if required, to the appropriate PSAP and the dispatching of the proper service agency(ies).
- 2.11 "National Emergency Number Association" or "NENA" means the National Emergency Number Association is a not-for-profit corporation established in 1982 to further the goal of "One Nation-One Number". NENA is a networking source and promotes research, planning, and training. NENA strives to educate, set standards and provide certification programs, legislative representation and technical assistance for implementing and managing 911 systems.
- 2.12 "Public Safety Answering Point" or "PSAP" means an answering location for 911 calls originating in a given area. The E911 Customer may designate a PSAP as primary or secondary, which refers to the order in which calls are directed for answering. Primary PSAPs answer calls; secondary PSAPs receive calls on a transfer basis. PSAPs are public safety agencies such as police, fire, emergency medical, etc., or a common bureau serving a group of such entities.
- 2.13 "Selective Routing" and "Selective Router" means the routing and equipment used to route a call to 911 to the proper PSAP based upon the number and location of the caller. Selective routing is controlled by an ESN, which is derived from the location of the access line from which the 911 call was placed.

3. AT&T RESPONSIBILITIES

- 3.1 AT&T shall provide and maintain such equipment at the 911 Selective Router and the DBMS as is necessary to provide CLEC E911 Emergency Services at parity with that of AT&T retail end users. AT&T shall provide CLEC access to the AT&T 911 System as described in this section.
- 3.2 Call Routing
 - 3.2.1 AT&T will route 911 calls from the AT&T Selective Router to the designated primary PSAP or to designated alternate locations, according to routing criteria specified by the PSAP.
 - 3.2.2 AT&T will forward the calling party number (ANI) it receives from CLEC and the associated 911 Address Location Identification (ALI) to the PSAP for

display. If no ANI is forwarded by CLEC, AT&T will forward an Emergency Service Central Office (ESCO) identification code for display at the PSAP. If ANI is forwarded by the CLEC, but no ALI record is found in the E911 DBMS, AT&T will report this "No Record Found" condition to the CLEC in accordance with NENA standards.

3.3 Facilities and Trunking

- 3.3.1 AT&T shall provide and maintain sufficient dedicated E911 trunks from AT&T's Selective Router to the PSAP of the E911 Customer, according to provisions of the appropriate state Commission-approved tariff and documented specifications of the E911 Customer.
- 3.3.2 AT&T will provide facilities to interconnect the CLEC to the AT&T Selective Router, as specified in the applicable AT&T Special Access tariff. Additionally, when diverse facilities are requested by CLEC, AT&T will provide such diversity where technically feasible, at standard AT&T Special Access Tariff rates.

3.4 Database

- 3.4.1 Where AT&T manages the E911 Database, AT&T shall provide CLEC access to the E911 Database to store CLEC's End User 911 Records [that is, the name, address, and associated telephone number(s) for each of CLEC's End Users. CLEC or its representative(s) is responsible for electronically providing End User 911 Records and updating this information.
- 3.4.2 Where AT&T manages the E911 Database, AT&T shall coordinate access to the AT&T DBMS for the initial loading and updating of CLEC End User 911 Records.
- 3.4.3 Where AT&T manages the E911 Database, AT&T's E911 Database shall accept electronically transmitted files that are based upon NENA standards. Manual (i.e. facsimile) entry shall be utilized only in the event that the DBMS is not functioning properly.

4. CLEC RESPONSIBILITIES

- 4.1 Call Routing (for CLECs with their own switches)
 - 4.1.1 CLEC will transport 911 calls from each point of interconnection (POI) to the AT&T Selective Router location.
 - 4.1.2 CLEC will forward the ANI information of the party calling 911 to the AT&T 911 Selective Router.
- 4.2 Facilities and Trunking (for CLECs with their own switches)
 - 4.2.1 CLEC shall provide interconnection with each AT&T 911 Selective Router that serves the exchange areas in which CLEC is authorized to and will provide telephone exchange service.
 - 4.2.2 CLEC acknowledges that its End Users in a single local calling scope may be served by different Selective Routers and CLEC shall be responsible for providing interconnection facilities to route 911 calls from its End Users to the proper E911 Selective Router.

- 4.2.3 CLEC shall provide a minimum of two (2) one-way outgoing E911 trunk(s) dedicated for originating 911 emergency service calls from the point of interconnection (POI) to interconnect to each AT&T 911 Selective Router, where applicable. Where SS7 connectivity is available and required by the applicable E911 Customer, the Parties agree to implement Common Channel Signaling trunking rather than CAMA MF trunking.
 - 4.2.3.1 CLEC is responsible for providing a separate E911 trunk group for each county or other geographic area that the CLEC serves if the E911 Customer for such county or geographic area has a specified varying default routing condition. Where PSAPs do not have the technical capability to receive 10-digit ANI, E911 traffic must be transmitted over a separate trunk group specific to the underlying technology. In addition, 911 traffic originating in one (1) NPA (area code) must be transmitted over a separate 911 trunk group from 911 traffic originating in any other NPA (area code) 911.
- 4.2.4 CLEC shall maintain facility transport capacity sufficient to route 911 traffic over trunks dedicated for 911 interconnection between the CLEC switch and the AT&T Selective Router.
- 4.2.5 CLEC shall provide sufficient trunking to route CLEC's originating 911 calls to the designated AT&T 911 Selective Router.
- 4.2.6 A diverse (i.e. separate) 911 Trunk is recommended and may be required by the E911 Customer. If required by the E911 Customer, diverse 911 Trunks shall be ordered in the same fashion as the primary 911 Trunks. CLEC is responsible for initiating trunking and facility orders for diverse routes for 911 interconnection.
- 4.2.7 CLEC is responsible for determining the proper quantity of trunks and transport facilities from its switch(es) to interconnect with the AT&T 911 Selective Router.
- 4.2.8 CLEC shall engineer its 911 trunks to attain a minimum P.01 grade of service as measured using the "busy day/busy hour" criteria or, if higher, at such other minimum grade of service as required by Applicable Law.
- 4.2.9 CLEC shall monitor its 911 trunks for the purpose of determining originating network traffic volumes. If CLEC's traffic study indicates that additional 911 trunks are needed to meet the current level of 911 call volumes, CLEC shall provision additional 911 trunks for interconnection with AT&T.
- 4.2.10 CLEC is responsible for the isolation, coordination and restoration of all 911 facility and trunking maintenance problems from CLEC's demarcation (for example, collocation) to the AT&T 911 Selective Router(s). CLEC is responsible for advising AT&T of the 911 trunk identification and the fact that the trunks are dedicated for 911 traffic when notifying AT&T of a failure or outage. The Parties agree to work cooperatively and expeditiously to resolve any 911 outage. AT&T will refer network trouble to CLEC if no defect is found in AT&T's 911 network. The Parties agree that 911 network problem resolution will be managed expeditiously at all times.

- 4.3 Database (applicable to all CLECs)
 - 4.3.1 Once the 911 interconnection between CLEC and all appropriate AT&T Selective Router(s) has been established and tested, CLEC or its representatives shall be responsible for providing CLEC's End User 911 Records to AT&T for inclusion in AT&T's DBMS on a timely basis.
 - 4.3.2 CLEC or its agent shall provide initial and ongoing updates of CLEC's End User 911 Records that are MSAG-valid in electronic format based upon established NENA standards.
 - 4.3.3 CLEC shall adopt use of a Company ID on all CLEC End User 911 Records in accordance with NENA standards. The Company ID is used to identify the carrier of record in facility configurations.
 - 4.3.4 CLEC is responsible for providing AT&T updates to the E911 database; in addition, CLEC is responsible for correcting any errors that may occur during the entry of their data to the AT&T 911 DBMS.

5. RESPONSIBILITIES OF BOTH PARTIES

- 5.1 For CLECs with their own switch(es), both parties shall jointly coordinate the provisioning of transport capacity sufficient to route originating E911 calls from the CLEC's POI to the designated AT&T 911 Selective Router(s).
 - 5.1.1 AT&T and CLEC will cooperate to promptly test all trunks and facilities between CLEC's network and the AT&T Selective Router(s). CLEC agrees that it will not pass live traffic until successful testing is completed by both Parties.
- 5.2 911 Surcharge Remittance to PSAP
 - 5.2.1 For CLECs with their own switch(es), the Parties agree that:
 - 5.2.1.1 AT&T is not responsible for collecting and remitting applicable 911 surcharges or fees directly to municipalities or government entities where such surcharges or fees are assessed by said municipality or government entity, and
 - 5.2.1.2 AT&T is not responsible for providing the 911 Customer detailed monthly listings of the actual number of access lines, or breakdowns between the types of access lines (e.g., residential, business, payphone, Centrex, PBX, and exempt lines).
 - 5.2.2 For CLEC Resellers, except where state law requires the ILEC to serve as a clearinghouse between Resellers and PSAPs, the Parties agree that:
 - 5.2.2.1 CLEC shall be responsible for collecting and remitting all applicable 911 fees and surcharges on a per line basis to the appropriate PSAP or other governmental authority responsible for collection of such fees and surcharges.
 - 5.2.2.2 AT&T shall include Reseller CLEC information when providing the 911 Customer with detailed monthly listings of the actual number of access lines, or breakdowns between the types of access lines (e.g., residential, business, payphone, Centrex, PBX, and exempt lines).

6. METHODS AND PRACTICES

6.1 With respect to all matters covered by this Attachment, each Party will comply with all of the following to the extent that they apply to access to 911 and E911 Databases: (i) all FCC and applicable state Commission rules and regulations, (ii) any requirements imposed by any Governmental Authority other than a Commission, (iii) the terms and conditions of AT&T's Commission-ordered tariff(s) and (iv) the principles expressed in the recommended standards published by NENA.

7. CONTINGENCY

- 7.1 The terms and conditions of this Attachment represent a negotiated plan for providing access to 911 and E911 Databases, and provide interconnection and call routing for purposes of 911 call completion to a Public Safety Answering Point (PSAP) as required by Section 251 of the Act.
- 7.2 The Parties agree that the 911 System is provided herein is for the use of the E911 Customer, and recognize the authority of the E911 Customer to establish service specifications and grant final approval (or denial) of service configurations offered by AT&T and CLEC. These specifications shall be documented in Exhibit I, CLEC Serving Area Description and E911 Interconnection Details. CLEC shall complete its portion of Exhibit I and submit it to AT&T not later than forty-five (45) days prior to the passing of live traffic. AT&T shall complete its portion of Exhibit I and return Exhibit I to CLEC not later than thirty (30) days prior to the passing of live traffic.
- 7.3 CLEC must obtain documentation of approval of the completed Exhibit I from the appropriate E911 Customer(s) that have jurisdiction in the area(s) in which CLEC's End Users are located CLEC shall provide documentation of all requisite approval(s) to AT&T prior to use of CLEC's E911 connection for actual emergency calls.
- 7.4 Each Party has designated a representative who has the authority to complete additional Exhibit(s) I to this Attachment when necessary to accommodate expansion of the geographic area of CLEC into the jurisdiction of additional PSAP(s) or to increase the number of CAMA trunks. CLEC must obtain approval of each additional Exhibit I, as set forth in Section 7.2, and shall furnish documentation of all requisite approval(s) of each additional Exhibit I in accordance with Section 7.2.
- 7.5 In <u>AT&T-2STATE</u> and <u>AT&T MIDWEST REGION 5-STATE</u> the state specific forms shall be submitted in lieu of the Exhibit 1 referenced in Sections 7.1, 7.2 and 7.4 hereof.

8. BASIS OF COMPENSATION

8.1 Rates for access to 911 and E911 Databases, interconnection and call routing of E911 call completion to a Public Safety Answering Point (PSAP) as required by Section 251 of the Act are set forth in AT&T's Attachment Pricing or applicable AT&T Commission-approved access tariff.

9. LIABILITY

9.1 AT&T's liability and potential damages, if any, for its gross negligence, recklessness or intentional misconduct, is not limited by any provision of this Attachment. AT&T shall not be liable to CLEC, its End Users or its E911 calling parties or any other

- parties or persons for any Loss arising out of the 911 System or any errors, interruptions, defects, failures or malfunctions of the 911 System, including any and all equipment and data processing systems associated therewith. Damages arising out of such interruptions, defects, failures or malfunctions of the system after AT&T has been notified and has had reasonable time to repair, shall in no event exceed an amount equivalent to any charges made for the service affected for the period following notice from CLEC until service is restored.
- 9.2 CLEC's liability and potential damages, if any, for its gross negligence, recklessness or intentional misconduct is not limited by any provision of this Attachment. In the event CLEC provides E911 Service to AT&T, CLEC shall not be liable to AT&T, its End Users or its E911 calling parties or any other parties or persons for any Loss arising out of the provision of E911 Service or any errors, interruptions, defects, failures or malfunctions of E911 Service, including any and all equipment and data processing systems associated therewith. Damages arising out of such interruptions, defects, failures or malfunctions of the system after CLEC has been notified and has had reasonable time to repair, shall in no event exceed an amount equivalent to any charges made for the service affected for the period following notice from AT&T until service is restored.
- 9.3 CLEC agrees to release, indemnify, defend and hold harmless AT&T from any and all Loss arising out of AT&T providing CLEC access to the 911 System hereunder or out of CLEC's End Users' use of the 911 System, whether suffered, made, instituted or asserted by CLEC, its End Users, or by any other parties or persons, for any personal injury or death of any person or persons, or for any loss, damage or destruction of any property, whether owned by CLEC, its End Users or others, unless the act or omission proximately causing the Loss constitutes gross negligence, recklessness or intentional misconduct of AT&T.
- 9.4 CLEC also agrees to release, indemnify, defend and hold harmless AT&T from any and all Loss involving an allegation of the infringement or invasion of the right of privacy or confidentiality of any person or persons, caused or claimed to have been caused, directly or indirectly, by the installation, operation, failure to operate, maintenance, removal, presence, condition, occasion or use of the 911 System features and the equipment associated therewith, including by not limited to the identification of the telephone number, address or name associated with the telephone used by the party or parties accessing the 911 System provided hereunder, unless the act or omission proximately causing the Loss constitutes the gross negligence, recklessness or intentional misconduct of AT&T.

ATTACHMENT 4 - COLLOCATION

Table of Contents

1.0	Introduction	3
2.0	Definitions	4
3.0	GENERAL	8
4.0	Limitation of Liability	19
5.0	Collocation Space	23
6.0	Reports	27
7.0	Application Process	27
8.0	Augment Application	30
9.0	Cancellation Prior to Due Date	31
10.0	Occupancy – Physical Collocation Only	31
11.0	Efficiently Used	33
12.0	Relocation	33
13.0	Complete Space Discontinuance	34
14.0	Fiber Optic Cable and Demarcation Point	37
15.0	Entrance Facility Conduit to Vault, Per cable Sheath	38
16.0	Virtual Collocation – Cooperative Responsibilities	38
17.0	Interconnection to Others within the same Eligible Structure	40
	Extraordinary Charges, Special Construction and Custom Work / ICB Charges:	
19.0	DC Power Arrangement Provisioning and Power Reduction	41
20.0	Collocation In CEV'S, HUTS And CABINETS	43

1.0 <u>Introduction</u>

- This Attachment sets forth the terms and conditions pursuant to which the applicable AT&T-owned Incumbent Local Exchange Carrier (ILEC) will provide Physical and Virtual Collocation pursuant to 47 U.S.C. § 251(c)(6). AT&T will provide Collocation arrangements at the rates, terms and conditions set forth herein. Collocation is available to CLEC for the placement of Telecommunications Equipment as provided for in this Attachment solely for the purposes of (i) transmitting and routing Telephone Exchange Service or Exchange Access pursuant to 47 U.S.C. § 251(c)(2) of the Act and applicable effective FCC regulations and judicial rulings, or (ii) obtaining access to AT&T's 251(c)(3) Unbundled Network Elements (UNEs) for the purpose of providing Telecommunications Service pursuant to 47 U.S.C. § 251(c)(3) of the Act and effective FCC rules and associated and effective FCC and judicial orders.
- 1.2 Unless otherwise specified, the terms and conditions in this Attachment apply to both Virtual and Physical Collocation Arrangements. This Attachment provides for the placing of certain Collocator Telecommunications Equipment and facilities on AT&T property for the purposes set forth in Section 1.1.
- 1.3 The terms and conditions expressly set forth in this Attachment shall control in the event of an irreconcilable conflict with any of the following: the Terms and Conditions of the Interconnection Agreement between the Collocator and AT&T and all appendices and/or other Attachments, the Collocation Services Handbook, AT&T's standards and requirements for equipment and facility installations, documentation on the AT&T CLEC Online website as it may change from time to time, or AT&T's TP-76300 which can be found on the AT&T CLEC Online website. References to "this Agreement" herein include the General Terms and Conditions and the other Attachments which comprise Collocator's Interconnection Agreement.
- 1.4 Unless otherwise specified, intervals and processes are described online in the Collocation Services Handbook and/or the appropriate Technical Publication (TP) found on AT&T CLEC Online website.
- 1.5 The rates, terms and conditions contained within this Attachment shall only apply when Collocator is physically or virtually collocated as a sole occupant or as a Host within an AT&T Premises pursuant to this Attachment.
- 1.6 This Attachment is only applicable to AT&T Premises owned or controlled by AT&T.
- 1.7 Scope:
- 1.7.1 The Parties intend that this Attachment contain the sole and exclusive terms and conditions by which CLEC will obtain Collocation from AT&T pursuant to 47 U.S.C. § 251(c)(6), except to the extent CLEC may also have a Microwave Entrance Facility Collocation Attachment.
- 1.7.2 AT&T will process any order for 251(c)(6) Collocation submitted by Collocator in accordance with this Attachment.
- 1.7.3 The Collocation terms and conditions within this Attachment are contingent upon Collocator doing its own work through the use of an AT&T Approved Installation Supplier (AIS).

- 1.7.4 Physical Collocation provides actual space (hereinafter referred to as Dedicated Space) within AT&T Eligible Structures as defined in Section 2 below. The Physical Collocator will lease the Dedicated Space from AT&T and install its own Telecommunications Equipment within the Dedicated Space that is necessary for the purposes set forth in Section 1.1 above.
- 1.7.5 The Physical Collocator will provision, install and maintain its Collocation arrangement using the applicable AT&T AIS. When space is Legitimately Exhausted inside an Eligible Structure, AT&T will permit Collocation in Adjacent On-Site Structures located on AT&T's property in accordance with this Attachment.
- 1.7.6 Virtual Collocation is separate and distinct from Physical Collocation. Virtually collocated Telecommunications Equipment is purchased by the Collocator and is engineered and installed by an AT&T AIS Tier 1. The Collocator's vendor is paid directly by the Collocator. Virtual Collocated equipment is maintained by AT&T at the direction of the Collocator.
- 1.8 Billing Conversions:
- 1.8.1 Billing Conversions on previously provided Collocation under tariff will apply to all monthly recurring charges (MRCs) contained in the Collocation section of the Pricing Schedule attached. AT&T will initiate all orders for such Billing Conversion and no non-recurring charges (NRCs) shall apply to CLEC for Billing Conversion orders.
- 1.8.2 Prospective Effect:
- 1.8.2.1 Any Billing Conversions made pursuant to this Section shall be effective on a prospective basis only for recurring charges. The rates implemented via this Agreement shall apply to all existing Collocation arrangements that were established under the terms and conditions established pursuant to 47 USC 251(c)(6) without the need for a specific request by the CLEC that such new rates be implemented for each such Collocation arrangement. Adoption of a new rate structure shall not by itself require purchaser to incur any new non-recurring Collocation area modification or application charges. In the event that any order for any 251(c)(6) Collocation submitted by Collocator is pending as of the Effective Date of the Agreement, any NRCs then due and owing or otherwise then contemplated by such pending order shall be assessed in accordance with the rates set forth in the arrangement (e.g., tariff or prior interconnection agreement) under which the order was originally submitted; provided, however, that any MRCs arising out of such order shall be subject to the rates set forth in this Agreement from the Effective Date forward.

2.0 Definitions

- 2.1 "Adjacent Structure" means when a Physical Collocator provided structure is placed on AT&T property (Adjacent On-site) adjacent to an Eligible Structure. This arrangement is only permitted when space is legitimately exhausted inside the Eligible Structure and to the extent adjacent space is available and Technically Feasible to use for this purpose.
- 2.2 "AT&T Premises" means all buildings falling under the FCC's definition of "premises", including AT&T ILEC Central Offices (COs) and Remote Terminals.
- 2.3 "Augment" means a request from a Collocator to add or modify space, equipment, and/or cable to an existing Collocation arrangement.

- 2.4 "Billing Conversions" means that any 251(c)(6) Collocation previously provided under tariff to CLEC, prior to the Effective Date of this Agreement, will be subject to the pricing contained within this Agreement upon the Effective Date of this Agreement.
- 2.5 "Cable Records Charges" in <u>AT&T SOUTHEAST REGION 9-STATE</u> only: means the applicable charges for work activities required to build or remove existing cable records assigned to Collocators in <u>AT&T SOUTHEAST REGION 9-STATE</u>'s database systems. The applicable rates and charges are shown in the Pricing Schedule.
- 2.5.1 "<u>AT&T SOUTHEAST REGION 9-STATE</u>" means the AT&T, Inc.-owned ILEC s doing business in Alabama, Florida, Georgia, Kentucky, Louisiana, Mississippi, North Carolina, South Carolina, and Tennessee.
- 2.6 "Circuit Facility Assignments (CFAs)" means the information provided to show the point of Interconnection between the Collocator and AT&T.
- 2.7 "Collocator" is the CLEC who places Telecommunications Equipment on AT&T's Premises, within designated Collocation areas, for the sole purpose of Interconnecting with AT&T and/or accessing AT&T's 251(c)(3) UNEs for the purpose described in this Attachment.
- 2.7.1 A "Physical Collocator" is a CLEC that has a Physical Collocation arrangement on AT&T Premise.
- 2.7.2 A "Virtual Collocator" is a CLEC that has a Virtual Collocation arrangement on AT&T Premise.
- 2.8 "Collo-to-Collo" (Also known as "Direct Connection" or "Direct Connect"), means the cable connection between a Collocator's collocated equipment in a Physical or Virtual Collocation arrangement and its own or another Collocator's physically or virtually collocated equipment, located within the same Eligible Structure.
- 2.9 "Cross-Connect" means a service order-generated connection of one or more Collocator's equipment cables using patch cords or jumpers that attach to connecting equipment hardware at the Main Distribution Frame (MDF), Intermediate Distribution Frame (IDF) or Fiber Distribution Frame (FDF).
- 2.10 "Custom Work Charge" (Also known as special construction), means the charge(s) developed on an ICB basis, solely to meet the construction requirements of the Collocator.
- 2.11 "Day" means, for purposes of application and/or installation intervals, calendar days unless otherwise specified. However, for any time period equal to or less than five (5) days, day denotes Business Day as defined in the General Terms and Conditions (GT&C) of this Agreement.
- 2.12 "Delivery Date" (Also known as Space Ready Date) means the date on which AT&T turns the functional Collocation space over to the requesting Collocator. The space is functional when AT&T has completed all work, as required by the Collocator's accurate and complete Application, and is not dependent on when or whether the Collocator has completed its work.
- 2.13 "Dedicated Space" means the space assigned for the Collocator's Physical Collocation arrangement located in AT&T Eligible Structure.

- 2.14 "Effective Billing Date" means the date AT&T completed its work as required by the Collocator's accurate and complete application and made the Collocation space available to the Collocator, regardless of any failure by the Collocator to complete its work.
- 2.15 "Efficiently Used" means that at least sixty percent (60%) of the Collocator's specific type of CFA (cable pairs, coaxial or fiber facilities) requested is currently being used for the purpose of interconnecting to AT&T's network for the transmission and routing of Telephone Exchange Service or Exchange Access and/or means the Collocator is using between sixty (60) and one hundred percent (100%) of the Collocator's existing Collocation space arrangement in a particular Eligible Structure.
- 2.16 "Eligible Structure" means AT&T's Central Office (CO) and Serving Wire Centers, as well as, all buildings or similar structures owned or controlled by AT&T that house its network facilities, and all structures that house AT&T's facilities on public Rights-of-Way (ROW) as ROW is defined in Attachment 03 Structure Access.
- 2.17 "Extraordinary Charges" means those costs for requests for construction or maintenance that are beyond what is ordinary, average, usual or normal in degree or measure based upon the terms, conditions, and rates established in this Attachment. Extraordinary costs are one-time expenses AT&T incurs to meet the specific request of an individual Collocator and will not typically benefit either other CLECs or AT&T.
- 2.18 "Guest-Host" (Also known as Sub-leased) means when a Collocator allows other Telecommunications Carriers to share Collocator's caged Collocation arrangement, pursuant to the terms and conditions agreed to by Collocator (Host) and the other Telecommunications Carriers (Guests).
- 2.19 "Individual Case Basis (ICB)" means the charges based on requests from a Collocator, that are beyond the terms, conditions, and rates established in this Attachment.
- 2.20 "Infrastructure Systems" means the structural components, such as: floors capable of supporting equipment loads, heating, ventilating and air conditioning (HVAC) systems, electrical systems, power, high efficiency filtration, humidity controls, remote alarms, and smoke purge.
- 2.21 "AT&T Approved Installation Supplier (AT&T AIS)" means the suppliers that are approved to perform CO installation work for AT&T and for Collocators in AT&T Eligible Structures.
- 2.21.1 Approved CO Installation Suppliers Tier 1 (AT&T AIS Tier 1) These suppliers are approved by AT&T to perform CO installation work for AT&T and for Virtual Collocators in AT&T CO in all Collocation areas and common areas in the technologies and geographical locations for which they are approved by the AT&T per the letter codes listed in a table on the Tier 1 list on the AT&T CLEC Online website.
- 2.21.2 AT&T Collocation Approved Installation Suppliers Tier 2 (AT&T AIS Tier 2) These suppliers have been approved to perform collocation installation work for Physical Collocators in the Caged Collocation area and in the "footprint of the bay" in the cageless (Physical) Collocation area within the CO. This category of approval does not include access to common areas, installation of cabling outside of the cage or footprint, Virtual Collocation areas, or the Main Distribution Frame (MDF).

- 2.22 "Interconnector's Collocation Services Handbook for Physical or Virtual Collocation" or like document, is a publication provided to Collocators that provides information on how to order Collocation arrangements and the processes and requirements for Collocation in AT&T's CO. This document is located on the AT&T CLEC Online Web-site and is amended from time to time.
- 2.23 "Legitimately Exhausted" means when all Unused Space (as defined below) in a CO or other Eligible Structure that can be used to locate Telecommunications Equipment via Physical Collocation is completely occupied.
- 2.24 "Other Collocation Space" means the space within the CO that can be designated for Physical Collocation where infrastructure systems do not currently exist and must be constructed. The designation of Other Collocation Space is applicable to space within the CO only; other Eligible Structures such as CEVs, huts, and vaults are considered "Active" Collocation Space.
- 2.25 "Physical Collocation" means space that is provided by AT&T to Collocator for the purpose of interconnecting to AT&T's network for the transmission and routing of Telephone Exchange Service or Exchange Access, or both pursuant to 47 U.S.C. §251(c)(2), or for obtaining access to AT&T UNEs ("UNEs") for provision of a Telecommunications Service pursuant to 47 U.S.C. §251(c)(3) of the Act.
- 2.26 "Remote Terminals (RT)" means the Controlled Environmental Vaults (CEV's), Huts, Terminals and Cabinets and other AT&T owned or controlled premises containing AT&T network facilities where adequate space is available and Collocation is Technically Feasible.
- 2.27 "Shared Caged Collocation" means when two (2) or more Physical Collocators may initially apply at the same time to share a caged Collocation arrangement. Applicable rates and charges are shown in the Pricing Schedule.
- 2.28 "Technical Publications (TPs)" means the documents used for installation requirements, which can include network equipment, power, grounding, environmental, and physical design requirements. These documents can be found on AT&T CLEC Online website.
- 2.29 "Technically Feasible" means that a Collocation arrangement is Technically Feasible if, in accordance with either national standards or industry practice, there is no significant technical impediment to its establishment. Technical impediment shall be determined consistent with the definition of Technically Feasible in 47 CFR Section 51.5 to the extent that definition may be effective at the time of such determination. A rebuttable presumption that a Collocation arrangement is Technically Feasible shall arise if the arrangement has been deployed by any ILEC in the country.
- 2.30 "Telecommunications Infrastructure Space" means the square footage or linear footage of space, including common areas, used to house Telecommunications infrastructure equipment necessary to support Collocation space used for Interconnection under section 251(c)(2) with AT&T's network or access to 251(c)(3) UNEs of AT&T's network.
- 2.31 "Unused Space" means any space (i) existing in AT&T's Eligible Structures at the time of a Collocation request, (ii) that is not subject to a valid space reservation by AT&T or any Third Party, (iii) that is not occupied by AT&T's, its Affiliates', or Third Party's equipment, and is not needed for access to, or egress from, work areas (iv) that is not being used by AT&T's or

its Affiliates for administrative or other functions and (v) on or in which the placement of any equipment or network facilities (AT&T's or Requesting Collocator's) would not violate any local or state law, rule or ordinance (e.g., fire, OSHA, or zoning) or technical standards (performance or safety) or would void AT&T's warranty on proximate.

"Virtual Collocation" is provided for the purpose of interconnecting to AT&T for the transmission and routing of Telephone Exchange Service or Exchange Access, or both, pursuant to 47 U.S.C. §251(c)(2), or for obtaining access to AT&T's 251(c)(3) UNEs for the provision of a Telecommunications Service, pursuant to 47 U.S.C. §251(c)(3) of the Act when the virtually collocated Telecommunications Equipment is provided by the Collocator. Virtual Collocation is separate and distinct from Physical Collocation. Virtually collocated Telecommunications Equipment is purchased by the Collocator and is engineered and installed by an AT&T AIS Tier 1. The Collocator's vendor is paid directly by the Collocator. Virtual Collocated equipment is maintained by AT&T at the direction of the Collocator.

3.0 GENERAL

- 3.1 Certification:
- 3.1.1 The Collocator requesting Collocation is responsible for obtaining any necessary certifications or approvals from the Commission prior to provisioning of Telecommunications Service by using the Collocation space. AT&T shall not refuse to process an Application for Collocation space and shall not refuse to provision the Collocation space submitted by a Telecommunications Carrier while that Telecommunications Carrier's state certification is pending or prior to a final approved Interconnection Agreement.
- 3.2 The rates and charges in this Attachment are applicable only for Collocation arrangements in Eligible Structures as defined in Section 2 of this Attachment. AT&T allocates the charges for space preparation and security charges on a prorated basis so the first Collocator will not be responsible for the entire cost of site preparation. However, ancillary charges for unique Collocator requests for Collocation options directly attributable to the requesting Collocator will not be prorated. Examples include power arrangements and POT bay-related options. Rates and charges can be found in the Pricing Schedule.
- 3.3 Any business telephone services ordered by the Physical Collocator for its administrative use within its Dedicated Space will be provided in accordance with applicable AT&T retail services.
- 3.4 Hazardous Waste and Materials:
- 3.4.1 The Collocator and its AT&T AIS and/or vendors, shall adhere to all federal, state and local regulations regarding hazardous material/waste. In addition, the AT&T AIS shall adhere to all AT&T requirements and shall coordinate with the AT&T representative before any activity relating to hazardous material/waste is started. Refer to the Interconnector's Collocation Services Handbook for Physical and Virtual Collocation, which may be accessed on the AT&T CLEC Online website.
- 3.5 Safety:
- 3.5.1 The Collocator shall be entirely responsible for the safety and instruction of its employees or representatives. The Collocator shall take precautions to avoid harm to personnel,

equipment, and building (e.g., cutting installed threaded rod) of AT&T or other Telecommunications Carriers. The Collocator shall immediately report to the AT&T CO representative any accident, outside agency inspection or hazardous condition, such as any accident or injury that occurs to employees or subcontractors of the Collocator while on AT&T premises or any OSHA inspection or citations issued to the Collocator while on AT&T premises. Refer to Interconnector's Guide(s) for Physical Collocation for further details.

- 3.6 Americans with Disability Act (ADA):
- 3.6.1 The rates and charges in this Attachment do not include costs for any ADA construction generated or caused by the Collocation space request. If required, ADA construction will be provided on an ICB.
- 3.6.2 If AT&T is required to upgrade an Eligible Structure, or portion of the structure to comply with the ADA which arises as a direct result of Collocator's Collocation arrangement, AT&T will prorate the total forward-looking economic cost of the upgrade, and allocate the charge to each Collocator located within the Eligible Structure, based on the total space utilized by each Collocator.
- 3.7 Dispute Resolution Except as otherwise provided herein, all Dispute Resolutions will be governed by the GT&C's of this Agreement.
- 3.8 Billing Except as otherwise provided herein, Billing will be governed by the GT&C's of this Agreement.
- 3.9 AT&T will provide a Telephone Inventory Record Keeping System (TIRKS) and/or SWITCH print-out of Circuit Facilities Assignment (CFA) to the CLEC at Collocation space turnover. The CLEC is responsible for payment of all non-recurring charges, where applicable, prior to receiving CFA information.
- 3.10 Parking at Eligible Structures will be provided on a first-come, first-served basis. Collocator may not park in spaces that are reserved for AT&T vehicles and which are designated as reserved.
- 3.11 Collocator shall be allowed to have reasonable use of and access to loading docks.
- 3.12 Contact Numbers:
- 3.12.1 AT&T is responsible for providing the Collocator personnel a contact number for AT&T personnel who are readily accessible twenty-four (24) hours a day, seven (7) days a week as defined in AT&T's Interconnector's Collocation Services Handbook.
- 3.12.2 The Collocator is responsible for providing to AT&T personnel a contact number for Collocator personnel who are readily accessible twenty-four (24) hours a day, seven (7) days a week to AT&T. In addition, for all activities requiring verbal and written notification per this Attachment, the Parties will provide the contact numbers included in the application process.
- 3.12.3 The Physical Collocator is responsible for the posting and/or updating signage on the inside of its Dedicated Space that contains their emergency contact information.
- 3.13 Right-to-Use; Multiple Dedicated Spaces:

- 3.13.1 In accordance with this Attachment, AT&T grants to the Collocator the right to use a Dedicated Space. Each Dedicated Space within an Eligible Structure will be considered a single Dedicated Space for the application of rates according to this Attachment.
- 3.14 Trouble Status Reports:
- 3.14.1 AT&T and the Collocator are responsible for making best efforts to provide prompt notification to each other of significant outages or operations problems which could impact or degrade AT&T or the Collocator's network, switches or services, with an estimated clearing time to restore service. When trouble has been identified within the Collocator's network, the Collocator is responsible for providing trouble status reports when requested by AT&T.
- 3.15 Service Coordination:
- 3.15.1 Collocator is responsible for coordinating with its AT&T AIS to ensure that the Collocator's approved requests are installed in accordance with their Collocation Applications.
- 3.16 Access to the MDF:
- 3.16.1 AT&T will not provide Collocator's personnel with direct access to AT&T's MDF, with the exception of the Collocator's hired AT&T's AIS Tier 1.
- 3.17 Equipment List:
- 3.17.1 A list of all the equipment and facilities, including the associated power requirements, floor loading, and heat release of each piece of equipment ("Equipment List"), that the Collocator will place within its Dedicated Space, or request to be placed in Virtual Collocation Space, must be included on the application for which the Dedicated Space or Virtual Collocation is prepared. The Collocator's equipment and facilities shall be compliant with the standards set out in Section 3.18.1, Minimum Standards, following and meet the requirements for "necessary equipment." The Collocator warrants and represents that the Equipment List is complete and accurate, and acknowledges that any incompleteness or inaccuracy would be a violation of the rules and regulations governing this Attachment. The Collocator shall not place or leave any equipment or facilities within the Dedicated Space not included on the Equipment List without the express written consent of AT&T, which consent shall not be unreasonably withheld.
- 3.17.2 AT&T posts the list of Safety compliant equipment on the "All Equipment List (AEL)" for the Collocator's reference on AT&T CLEC Online website. When the Collocator's equipment is not listed on the approved AEL the equipment will be reviewed for safety by AT&T and written approval or denial of the equipment will be forwarded to the Collocator. The AEL list is available to Collocators via the AT&T CLEC Online website. Inclusion of the equipment on the AEL does not mean that it meets the requirements of "necessary equipment," and thus does not mean that the equipment may be collocated.
- 3.17.3 Subsequent Requests to Place Equipment:
- 3.17.3.1 The Collocator shall furnish to AT&T a written list in the form of an attachment to the original Equipment List for the subsequent placement of equipment in its Dedicated or Virtual Collocation Space. When the Collocator's equipment is not listed in the approved All Equipment List (AEL) the equipment will be reviewed by AT&T and written approval or

denial of the equipment will be forwarded to the Collocator. The additional equipment will also be reviewed as to whether it is "necessary equipment." Only if the equipment passes both reviews may it be collocated.

- 3.18 Minimum Standards:
- Any network equipment placed in AT&T network equipment areas of Eligible Structures by AT&T or Collocator must meet AT&T minimum safety standards. The minimum safety standards are as follows: (1) Collocator's equipment must meet Telcordia Level 1 safety requirements as set forth in TP- 76200, Network Equipment Building Systems (NEBS); or, (2) Collocator must demonstrate that its equipment has a history of safe operation. Safe operation is demonstrated by the equipment having been installed in any ILEC Eligible Structure (including AT&T) prior to January 1, 1998 with no known history of safety problems. When engineering and installing equipment, the Collocator will be expected to conform to the same accepted procedures and standards utilized by AT&T and its contractors.
- 3.18.2 At an RT all Collocator equipment installation shall comply with AT&T TP-76416, "Grounding and Bonding Requirements for Network Facilities" as found on AT&T CLEC Online Website. Metallic cable sheaths and metallic strength members of optical fiber cables, as well as, the metallic cable sheaths of all copper conductor cables shall be bonded to the designated grounding bus for the Remote Site Location. All copper conductor pairs, working and non-working, shall be equipped with a solid-state protector unit (over-voltage protection only), which has been listed by a nationally recognized testing laboratory.
- 3.18.3 In the event that AT&T denied Collocation of Collocator's equipment citing safety standards, AT&T will provide a list of AT&T telecommunications equipment which AT&T locates within the Eligible Structure for which Collocation was denied together with an affidavit attesting that all of such AT&T equipment met or exceeded the same safety standards for which Collocator's equipment was denied for not meeting that standard. This aforementioned list will be provided within (5) Business Days of Collocator's written request.
- 3.18.4 In the event AT&T believes that collocated equipment is not necessary for interconnection or access to 251(c)(3) UNEs or determines that the Collocator's equipment does not meet the minimum safety standards, the Collocator must not collocate the equipment until the dispute is resolved in the Collocator's favor. The Collocator will be given ten (10) Business Days to comply with the requirements and/or remove the equipment from the collocation space if the equipment was already improperly collocated. If it is determined that the Collocator's equipment does not meet the minimum safety standards above, the Collocator must not collocate the equipment and will be responsible for removal of the equipment and all resulting damages if the equipment already was collocated improperly.
- 3.18.5 Collocation equipment or operating practices representing a significant demonstrable technical or physical threat to AT&T personnel, network or facilities, including the Eligible Structure or those of others is strictly prohibited. Notwithstanding any other provision herein, the characteristics and methods of operation of any equipment or facilities placed in the Collocation space shall not create hazards for or cause damage to those facilities, the Collocation space, or the Eligible Structure in which the Collocation space is located; impair

the privacy of any communications carried in, from, or through the Eligible Structure in which the Collocation space is located; or create hazards or cause physical harm to any individual or the public. Any of the foregoing would be in violation of this Attachment. Any and all disputes shall be governed by the GT&Cs of this Agreement.

- 3.19 Compliance Certification:
- 3.19.1 Subject to Section 27 of the GT&Cs of this Agreement, the Parties agree to comply with all applicable federal, state, county, local and administrative laws, rules, ordinances, regulations and codes in the performance of their obligations hereunder.
- 3.20 Re-Entry:
- 3.20.1 If the Collocator shall default in performance of any provision herein, and the default shall continue for sixty (60) calendar days after receipt of AT&T's written Notice, or if the Collocator is declared bankrupt or insolvent or makes an assignment for the benefit of creditors, AT&T may, immediately or at any time thereafter, without notice or demand, enter and repossess the Dedicated Space, expel the Collocator and any claiming under the Collocator, remove the Collocator's property and dispose of such abandoned equipment. Also, services provided pursuant to this Attachment will be terminated without prejudice to any other remedies.
- 3.20.2 AT&T may also refuse additional applications for service and/or refuse to complete any pending orders for additional space or service for the Collocator at any time after sending the Notice required by the preceding Section.
- 3.20.3 Limitations:
- 3.20.3.1 AT&T is not obligated to purchase additional plant or equipment, relinquish occupied space or facilities (unless there is obsolete equipment and Collocator requests it be removed or its removal is ordered by the Commission), to undertake the construction of new building quarters or to construct building additions or substantial improvements to the CO infrastructure of existing quarters in order to satisfy a request for space or the placement of additional equipment or facilities by a Collocator. However, when planning renovations of existing facilities or constructing or leasing new facilities, AT&T would take into account projected demand for Collocation of equipment. Subject to space availability and technical feasibility, AT&T will ensure that the Collocator is provided Collocation space at least equal in quality to that provided to AT&T, its Affiliates or other Parties to which it provides interconnection.
- 3.21 Dedicated Space Use and Access:
- 3.21.1 AT&T voluntarily allows Collocator via the AT&T AIS to place ancillary equipment and facilities, including cross-connect and other simple frames, routers, portable test equipment, equipment racks and bays, and other ancillary equipment and facilities on a non-discriminatory basis, only if AT&T and Collocator mutually agree to such placement, in AT&T's Premises solely to support and be used with equipment that the Collocator has legitimately collocated in the same premises.
- 3.21.2 AT&T does not assume any responsibility for the installation, furnishing, designing, engineering, or performance of the Collocator's equipment and facilities.

- 3.21.3 When the Collocator's Collocation arrangement is within the Eligible Structure, the Collocator may not provide its own DC power plant equipment (with rectifiers or chargers and batteries) or AC power backup equipment (e.g., Uninterruptible Power System with batteries, or standby engine). AT&T will provide the necessary backup power to help protect against power outages.
- 3.21.4 Consistent with the environment and purpose of the Dedicated Space, the Collocator shall not use the Dedicated Space for office, retail, marketing, or sales purposes. No signage or marking of any kind by the Collocator shall be permitted on the Eligible Structure or on AT&T grounds surrounding the Eligible Structure in which the Dedicated Space is located excluding the Emergency contact information that the Collocator is required to place on the inside of its Dedicated Space. Unauthorized use of equipment, supplies or other property by Collocator, whether or not used routinely to provide telephone service will be strictly prohibited and handled appropriately. Costs associated with such unauthorized use may be charged to the Collocator, as may be all associated investigative costs.
- 3.21.5 Physical Collocation: AT&T will not delay a Physical Collocator employee's entry into an Eligible Structure containing its collocated equipment or its access to its collocated equipment. AT&T will provide the Physical Collocator with reasonable access to restroom facilities and parking. All access is provided subject to compliance by the Collocator's employees and AT&T AISs with AT&T's policies and practices pertaining to fire, safety and security (e.g. the Collocator must comply with 4.10 below of this Attachment).
- 3.22 Pre-visits for Physical Collocation Only:
- 3.22.1 In order to permit reasonable access during construction of the Physical Collocation space, the Physical Collocator may submit a request for its one (1) free accompanied site visit to its designated Physical Collocation space at any time subsequent to AT&T's receipt of the BFFO. In the event the Physical Collocator desires access to its designated Physical Collocation Space after the first accompanied free visit and the Physical Collocator's access request form(s) has not been approved by AT&T or the Physical Collocator has not yet submitted an access request form to AT&T, the Physical Collocator shall be permitted to access the Physical Collocation space accompanied by a AT&T security escort, at the Physical Collocator's expense, which will be assessed pursuant to the Security Escort fees contained in the Pricing Schedule. If any travel expenses are incurred, the Physical Collocator will be charged for the time AT&T employees spend traveling per the rates listed in the Pricing Schedule. The Physical Collocator must request that escorted access be provided by AT&T to the Physical Collocator's designated Collocation space at a mutually agreed to time. An AT&T security escort will be required whenever the Physical Collocator or its approved agent or AT&T AIS requires access to the entrance manhole. AT&T will wait for one-half (1/2) hour after the scheduled escort time to provide such requested escort service and the Physical Collocator shall pay for such half-hour charges in the event Collocator's employees, approved agent, AT&T AIS or Guest(s) fails to show up for the scheduled escort appointment.. Prospective Collocator will not be allowed to take photographs, make copies of AT&T site-specific drawings or make any notations.
- 3.22.2 The Physical Collocator agrees to comply promptly with all laws, ordinances and regulations affecting the use of the Dedicated Space. Upon the discontinuance of service, the Physical

- Collocator shall surrender the Dedicated Space or land for an adjacent structure to AT&T, in the same condition as when first occupied by the Physical Collocator, except for ordinary wear and tear.
- 3.22.3 AT&T will not accept delivery of nor responsibility for any correspondence and/or equipment delivered to the Physical Collocator at the Eligible Structure. However, through agreement between AT&T and the Physical Collocator, a Physical Collocator may make arrangements for receipt and/or securing of its equipment at the Eligible Structure by Physical Collocator's personnel and/or AT&T AIS.
- 3.22.4 Upkeep of Physical Collocation Arrangement:
- 3.22.4.1 The Physical Collocator shall be responsible for the general upkeep and cleaning of the Physical Collocation Arrangement. The Physical Collocator shall be responsible for removing any of Physical Collocator's debris from the Physical Collocation Arrangement and the surrounding area on each visit.
- 3.23 Security Cards for Physical Collocation:
- 3.23.1 The Physical Collocator's employees and AT&T AIS shall be permitted access to its collocated equipment seven (7) days a week, twenty-four (24) hours a day without a security escort. The Physical Collocator shall provide AT&T with notice at the time of dispatch of its own employee or AT&T AIS to an Eligible Structure in accordance with applicable AT&T CLEC Online Handbook requirements.
- 3.23.2 The Physical Collocator will be required to submit a complete and accurate request form for Security Cards, access, keys and/or ID cards (also known as "Access Devices"), for the Physical Collocator's employee and AT&T AIS utilizing the appropriate request forms located on AT&T's CLEC Online website. The Physical Collocator must submit to AT&T the completed form for all employees and AIS requiring access to AT&T's Premises at least thirty (30) calendar days prior to the date the Physical Collocator desires to gain access to the Collocation space.
- 3.23.2.1 In an emergency or other extenuating circumstances (but not in the normal course of business), the Physical Collocator may request that AT&T expedite the issuance of the access keys/cards and/or ID cards, and AT&T will issue them as soon as reasonably practical. There may be an additional charge for such expedited requests as reflected in the Pricing Schedule.
- 3.23.3 Any access key/cards and/or ID cards provided by AT&T to the Physical Collocator for its employees and AT&T AIS may not be duplicated under any circumstances.
- 3.23.4 The Physical Collocator agrees to be responsible for all Access Devices issued to the Physical Collocator for its employees and AT&T AIS contracted by the Collocator to perform work on the Collocator's behalf. The Physical Collocator is responsible for the return of all Access Devices in the possession of the Physical Collocator's employees and AT&T AIS after termination of the employment relationship. The contractual obligation with the Physical Collocator ends, upon the termination of this Agreement, or upon the termination of occupancy of Collocation space in a specific AT&T Premises.
- 3.23.5 Lost or Stolen Access Devices:

- 3.23.5.1 The Physical Collocator shall immediately notify AT&T in writing when any of its Access Devices have been lost or stolen. If it becomes necessary for AT&T to re-key buildings or deactivate an Access Device as a result of a lost or stolen Access Device(s) or for failure of the Physical Collocator's employees, and AT&T AIS to return an Access Device(s), the Physical Collocator shall pay for the costs of re-keying the building or deactivating the Access Device(s).
- 3.23.6 Rates and charges for access keys/cards are found in the Pricing Schedule.
- 3.23.7 Threat to Personnel, Network or Facilities:
- 3.23.8 Regarding safety, Collocator's equipment or operating practices representing a significant demonstrable technical or physical threat to AT&T's personnel, network or facilities, including the Eligible Structure, or those of others are strictly prohibited.
- 3.24 Interference or Impairment:
- 3.24.1 Regarding safety and notwithstanding any other provision hereof, the characteristics and methods of operation of any equipment or facilities placed in the Dedicated Space shall not create hazards for or cause damage to those facilities, the Dedicated Space, or the Eligible Structure in which the Dedicated Space is located; impair the privacy of any communications carried in, from, or through the Eligible Structure in which the Dedicated Space is located; or create hazards or cause physical harm to any individual or the public. Any of the foregoing would be in violation of this Attachment.
- 3.25 Personal Property and Its Removal:
- 3.25.1 In accordance with and subject to the conditions of this Attachment, the Physical Collocator may place or install in or on the Dedicated Space such personal property or fixtures ("Property") as are needed for the purpose of Physical Collocation. Property placed by the Physical Collocator in the Dedicated Space shall not become a part of the Dedicated Space even if nailed, screwed or otherwise fastened to the Dedicated Space. Such Property must meet AT&T standards for flame and smoke ratings, e.g., no combustibles. Such Property shall retain its status as personal and may be removed by the Physical Collocator at any time. Any damage caused to the Collocation Arrangement by the Physical Collocator's employees, AT&T AIS, agents or Guests during the installation or removal of such property shall be promptly repaired by the Physical Collocator at its sole expense.
- 3.26 Alterations:
- 3.26.1 Under no condition shall the Physical Collocator or any person acting on behalf of the Physical Collocator make any rearrangement, modification, augment, improvement, addition, and/or other alteration which could affect in any way space, power, HVAC, and/or safety considerations to the Collocation Space or the AT&T Premises, hereinafter referred to individually or collectively as "Alterations", without the expressed written consent of AT&T, which shall not be unreasonably withheld. The cost of any such Alteration shall be paid by Collocator. An Alteration shall require the submission of the appropriate Subsequent Application and/or Augment and will result in the assessment of the applicable application fee associated with the type of alteration requested.
- 3.27 Maintenance:

- 3.27.1 AT&T shall maintain the exterior of the Eligible Structure and grounds, and all entrances, stairways, passageways, and exits used by the Physical Collocator to access the Dedicated Space.
- 3.27.2 AT&T shall maintain the Eligible Structure for customary building services, utilities (excluding telephone facilities), including janitorial and elevator services in the common areas.
- 3.27.3 In Controlled Environmental Vault (CEV), huts and cabinets where Physical Collocation space is not available, a Collocator may opt for Virtual Collocation wherein AT&T maintains and repairs the virtually collocated equipment as described in 16.0 below following and consistent with the rates, terms and conditions as provided for throughout this entire Attachment. AT&T may at its option, elect to offer this maintenance alternative in one or more of its COs, and in one or more of its CEVs, huts and cabinets where Physical Collocation space is available.
- 3.28 Equipment Staging and Storage:
- 3.28.1 No storage or staging area will be provided outside of the licensed space. Collocation areas may not be used for office administrative space (e.g., filing cabinet, desk, etc.). Fire standards and regulations prohibit the storage of flammable material, e.g., cardboard boxes, paper, packing material, etc. Safety standards prohibit the storage of chemicals of any kind (Refer to Interconnector's Guide for Physical Collocation via the AT&T CLEC Online website).
- 3.29 AT&T AIS Requirements:
- 3.29.1 Collocator shall select a supplier which has been approved as an AT&T AIS to perform all engineering and installation work. The Collocator's AT&T AIS must follow and comply with all of AT&T's specifications and the following AT&T Technical Requirements and/or publications, as appropriate: TP-76300, TP-76900, TP-76200, and TP-76400. Unless the AT&T AIS has met the requirements for all of the required work activities, Collocator must use the applicable AT&T AIS for the work activities associated with transmission equipment, switching equipment and power equipment. The list of AT&T AIS is available on AT&T CLEC Online website. The Collocator's AT&T AIS shall be responsible for installing Collocator's equipment and associated components, performing operational tests after installation is complete and notifying AT&T's equipment engineers and Collocator upon successful completion of the installation and any associated work. When an AT&T AIS is used by Collocator, the AT&T AIS shall bill Collocator directly for all work performed for Collocator. AT&T shall have no liability for or responsibility to pay, such charges imposed by Collocator's AT&T AIS. AT&T shall make available its supplier approval program to Collocator or any supplier proposed by Collocator and will not unreasonably withhold approval. All work performed by or for Collocator shall conform to generally accepted industry standards.
- 3.30 Construction Notification:
- 3.30.1 AT&T will notify the Physical Collocator prior to the scheduled start dates of all major construction activities (including power additions or modifications) in the general area of the Collocator's Dedicated Space with potential to disrupt the Collocator's services. AT&T will

provide such notification to the Collocator at least twenty (20) Business Days before the scheduled start date of such major construction activity. AT&T will inform the Collocator as soon as practicable by telephone of all emergency-related activities that AT&T or its subcontractors are performing in the general area of the Collocator's Dedicated Space, or in the general area of the AC and DC power plants which support the Collocator's equipment. If possible, notification of any emergency-related activity will be made immediately prior to the start of the activity so that the Collocator may take reasonable actions necessary to protect the Collocator's Dedicated Space.

- 3.31 Eligible Structure List:
- 3.31.1 AT&T shall maintain publicly available documents on AT&T CLEC Online website, indicating its Eligible Structures, if any, that have no space available for Physical Collocation. AT&T will update this document within ten (10) calendar days of the date at which an Eligible Structure runs out of such Collocation space.
- 3.31.2 AT&T will remove obsolete unused equipment from its Eligible Structures that have no space available for Collocation upon reasonable request by a Collocator or upon order of the Commission. AT&T shall reserve space for switching, MDF and Digital Cross Connect System (DCS) to accommodate access line growth.
- 3.32 Legitimately Exhausted:
- 3.32.1 Before AT&T may make a determination that space in an Eligible Structure is Legitimately Exhausted, AT&T must have removed all unused obsolete equipment from the Eligible Structure, if requested by CLEC or required by the Commission, and made such space available for Collocation. Removal of unused obsolete equipment shall not cause a delay in AT&T's response to a Collocator's application or in provisioning Collocation arrangements. AT&T may reserve space for transport equipment for the current year plus two (2) years. Additionally, AT&T may not reserve space for equipment for itself, or advanced or interLATA services Affiliates or other Affiliates of AT&T or for future use by AT&T or its Affiliates under conditions that are more favorable than those that apply to other Telecommunications Carriers seeking to reserve Collocation space for their own use. AT&T may reserve space for switching, power, MDF, and DCS up to anticipated customer growth except as may be restricted in the AT&T CLEC Online Handbook. Additional information is available in the AT&T CLEC Online Handbook.
- 3.33 AT&T's Right of Access:
- 3.33.1 AT&T, its employees, and other AT&T authorized persons shall have the right to enter Dedicated Space at any reasonable time on three (3) calendar days advance notice (unless otherwise negotiated by the Parties) of the time and purpose of the entry to examine its condition, make repairs required to be made by AT&T hereunder, and for any other purpose deemed reasonable by AT&T.
- 3.33.2 AT&T may access the Dedicated Space for purpose of averting any threat of harm imposed by the Physical Collocator or its equipment or facilities upon the operation of AT&T equipment, facilities and/or personnel located outside of the Dedicated Space without such advance notice; in such case, AT&T will notify the Collocator by telephone of that entry and

- will leave written notice of entry in the Dedicated Space. If routine inspections are required, they shall be conducted at a mutually agreeable time.
- 3.34 Physical Collocator's Equipment, Facilities & Responsibilities:
- 3.34.1 In their Physical Collocation arrangement, the Physical Collocator is solely responsible for the design, engineering, testing, performance and maintenance of the Telecommunications Equipment and facilities used in the Dedicated Space. The Physical Collocator will be responsible for servicing, supplying, repairing, installing and maintaining the following within the Dedicated Space:
- 3.34.1.1 Its fiber optic cable(s) or other permitted transmission media as specified in Section 16.0;
- 3.34.1.2 Its equipment;
- 3.34.1.3 Interconnection facilities between the Physical Collocator's equipment area and AT&T's designated demarcation;
- 3.34.1.4 DC power delivery cabling between the Physical Collocator's equipment area and AT&T's designated power source;
- 3.34.1.5 Required point of termination cross connects in the Dedicated Space;
- 3.34.1.6 If CLEC chooses to use a POT frame, POT frame maintenance, including replacement power fuses and circuit breaker restoration, to the extent that such fuses and circuit breakers are within the Dedicated Space;
- 3.34.1.7 The connection cable and associated equipment which may be required within the Dedicated Space(s).
- 3.34.2 AT&T neither accepts nor assumes any responsibility whatsoever in any of the areas in this Section 3.35 headed Physical Collocator's Equipment, Facilities & Responsibilities.
- 3.35 Virtual Collocator Equipment, Facilities & Responsibilities:
- 3.35.1 The Virtual Collocator's AT&T AIS will install no later than two (2) Business Days prior to the scheduled turn-up of the Virtual Collocator's equipment, at its expense, all facilities and equipment required to facilitate Interconnection under section 251(c)(2) or access to AT&T's 251(c)(3) UNEs. The Virtual Collocator's virtually collocated equipment will be maintained by AT&T. The Collocator will, at its expense, provide the following:
- 3.35.1.1 Its fiber optic cable(s) or other permitted transmission media as specified in Section 16.0;
- 3.35.1.2 Its equipment;
- 3.35.1.3 Interconnection facilities between the Collocator's equipment area and AT&T's designated demarcation;
- 3.35.1.4 DC power delivery cabling between the Collocator's equipment and AT&T's designated power source;
- 3.35.1.5 All plug-ins and/or circuit packs (working, spare, and replacements);
- 3.35.1.6 All unique tools and test equipment;
- 3.35.1.7 Any ancillary equipment and cabling used for remote monitoring and control;

- 3.35.1.8 Any technical publications and updates associated with all Collocator-owned and provided equipment;
- 3.35.1.9 All training as described in Section 4.11.3 below.
- 3.35.1.10 The Virtual Collocator will provide, at its expense, replacements for any recalled, obsolete, defective or damaged facilities, equipment, plug-ins, circuit packs, unique tools, test equipment, or any other item or material provided by the Virtual Collocator for placement in/on AT&T property. Suitable replacements are to be immediately provided to AT&T to restore equipment.
- 3.35.1.11 The Virtual Collocator will provide at least the minimum number of usable equipment spares specified by the manufacturer. Replacements must be delivered to AT&T CO using the equipment spare within five (5) calendar days of notification that a spare was used or tested defective.
- 3.35.1.12 For the disconnection of circuits, the Virtual Collocator will provide all circuit information no later than two (2) Business Days prior to the scheduled disconnection of the Virtual Collocator's circuit.

4.0 <u>Limitation of Liability</u>

- 4.1 Except as otherwise provided herein, Limitation of Liability will be governed by the GT&Cs of this Agreement.
- 4.1.1 Both AT&T and the Collocator shall be indemnified and held harmless by the other against claims and damages by any Third Party arising from provision of the other ones' services or equipment, except those claims and damages directly associated with the provision of services to each other which are governed by the provisioning Party's applicable agreements.
- 4.2 Third Parties: The Parties acknowledge the following: that AT&T is required by law to provide space in and access to its Eligible Structures to certain other persons or entities ("Others"), which may include competitors of the Collocator; that such space may be close to the Collocation Space, possibly including space adjacent to the Collocated Space and with access to the outside of the Collocated Space within the Collocation area; and that if caged, the cage around the Dedicated Space is a permeable boundary that will not prevent the Others from observing or even damaging the Collocator's equipment and facilities.
- In addition to any other applicable limitation, neither AT&T nor the Collocator shall have any liability with respect to any act or omission by any other, regardless of the degree of culpability of any other, except in instances involving gross negligence or willful actions by either AT&T or the Collocator or its agents or employees.
- The CLEC will be responsible for any and all damages resulting from any harm to AT&T's or other CLEC's premises, or any outage in AT&T's or other CLEC's network, which is a result of the installation, operation, or maintenance of the CLEC's equipment, including but not limited to from any defect in CLEC's equipment or its installation, operation, or maintenance, or resulting from the actions or inaction, willful, or negligent, of the CLEC's employees, suppliers, or contractors.
- 4.5 Force Majeure Events shall be governed by the GT&Cs of this Agreement.

- 4.6 Insurance:
- 4.6.1 Except as otherwise provided herein, Insurance will be governed by the GT&Cs of this Agreement with the liability limits therein specific to Collocation.
- A certificate of insurance stating the types of insurance and policy limits provided the Collocator must be received prior to commencement of any work. If a certificate is not received, AT&T will notify the Collocator, and the Collocator will have five (5) Business Days to cure the deficiency. If the Collocator does not cure the deficiency within five (5) Business Days, Collocator hereby authorizes AT&T, and AT&T may, but is not required to, obtain insurance on behalf of the Collocator as specified herein. AT&T will invoice Collocator for the costs incurred to so acquire insurance.
- 4.6.3 The Collocator shall also require all AT&T AIS who may enter the Eligible Structure for the performance of work on their behalf to maintain the same insurance requirements.
- 4.7 Self-Insured:
- 4.7.1 Self-insurance in lieu of the insurance requirements listed preceding Section 4.6 above shall be permitted if the Collocator 1) has a tangible net worth of fifty (50) million dollars or greater, and 2) files a financial statement annually with the Securities and Exchange Commission and/or having a financial strength rating of 4A or 5A assigned by Dun & Bradstreet. The ability to self-insure shall continue so long as the Collocator meets all of the requirements of this Section. If the Collocator subsequently no longer satisfies this Section, the coverage requirements in the GT&Cs Insurance Section will immediately apply.
- 4.8 Indemnification of AT&T:
- 4.8.1 Except as otherwise provided herein, Indemnification is governed by the GT&Cs of this Agreement.
- 4.9 Casualty Loss:
- 4.9.1 Damage to Collocation Space:
- 4.9.1.1 If the Collocation Space is damaged by fire or other casualty that is not the result of the Collocator's or Collocator's AT&T AIS actions or those of a Third Party as hereinafter described, and (1) the Collocation Space is not rendered untenantable in whole or in part, AT&T shall repair the same at its expense and the monthly charge shall not be abated, or (2) the Collocation Space is rendered untenable in whole or in part and such damage or destruction can be repaired within ninety (90) Business Days, AT&T has the option to repair the Collocation Space at its expense and the monthly charges shall be proportionately abated while the Collocator was deprived of the use. If the Collocation Space cannot be repaired within ninety (90) Business Days, or AT&T opts not to rebuild, then AT&T shall notify the Collocator within thirty (30) Business Days following such occurrence that the Collocator's use of the Collocation Space will terminate as of the date of such damage. Upon the Collocator's election, subject to space availability and technical feasibility, AT&T must provide to the Collocator, a comparable substitute Collocation arrangement at another mutually agreeable location at the applicable non-recurring charges for that arrangement and location.

- 4.9.1.2 Any obligation on the part of AT&T to repair the Dedicated Space shall be limited to repairing, restoring and rebuilding the Dedicated Space as prepared for the Collocator by AT&T.
- 4.10 Damage to Eligible Structure:
- 4.10.1 Notwithstanding that the Collocator's Collocation Space may be unaffected thereby, in the event that the Eligible Structure in which the Collocation Space is located shall be so damaged by fire or other casualty that closing, demolition or substantial alteration or reconstruction of the Eligible Structure shall, in AT&T's opinion be advisable, AT&T, at its option, may terminate services provided via this Attachment. AT&T shall provide the Collocator ten (10) Business Days prior written notice of termination within thirty (30) Business Days following the date of such occurrence, if possible.
- 4.11 Security:
- 4.11.1 AT&T may impose the following reasonable security measures on Collocator to assist in protecting its network and equipment from harm. AT&T may use security measures expressly allowed by the FCC. In addition, AT&T may impose security arrangements as stringent as the security arrangements AT&T maintains at its own Eligible Structures either for its own employees or for authorized contractors. To the extent security arrangements are more stringent for one group than the other, AT&T may impose the more stringent requirements. AT&T will not impose discriminatory security requirements that result in increased Collocation costs without the concomitant benefit of providing necessary protection of AT&T's equipment. Neither Party will use any information collected in the course of implementing or operating security arrangements for any marketing or other purpose in aid of competing with the other Party.
- 4.11.2 Collocator will conduct background checks of its employee and/or the AT&T AIS who will have access to the Collocation space. Such background checks will include but are not to be limited to criminal background checks for offenses involving theft or damage to property, and a check of FBI listings of known or suspected terrorists.
- 4.11.3 Collocator shall provide its employees and/or the AT&T AIS with picture identification, which must be worn and visible at all times while in Collocator's Collocation space or other areas in or around the AT&T Premises. The photo identification card shall bear, at a minimum, the employee's name and photo and Collocator's name. AT&T reserves the right to remove from an AT&T Premises any employee of Collocator not possessing identification issued by Collocator or who has violated any of AT&T's policies as outlined in the CLEC Security Training documents.
- 4.11.3.1 Collocator technicians will be security-qualified by the Collocator and will be required to be knowledgeable of AT&T's security standards. Collocator personnel and technicians will undergo the same level of security training or its equivalent that AT&T's own employees and authorized contractors must undergo. AT&T will not, however, require Collocator to receive security training from AT&T, but will provide information to Collocator on the specific type of training required. Collocator can then provide its employees with its own security training.

- 4.11.3.2 Collocator and AT&T will each establish disciplinary procedures up to and including dismissal or denial of access to the Eligible Structure and other property of AT&T for certain specified actions that damage, or place the equipment, facilities, or the network or personnel of the Collocator or AT&T in jeopardy. The following are actions that could damage or place the Eligible Structure, or the network or the personnel of the Collocator or AT&T in jeopardy and may justify disciplinary action up to and including dismissal or the denial of access to the Eligible Structure and other AT&T property:
- 4.11.3.2.1 Theft or destruction of AT&T's or Collocator's property;
- 4.11.3.2.2 Use/sale or attempted use/sale of alcohol or illegal drugs on AT&T property;
- 4.11.3.2.3 Threats or violent acts against other persons on AT&T property;
- 4.11.3.2.4 Knowing violations of any local, state or federal law or the requirements of this Agreement on AT&T property;
- 4.11.3.2.5 Permitting unauthorized persons access to AT&T or Collocator's equipment on AT&T property; and
- 4.11.3.2.6 Carrying a weapon on AT&T property
- 4.11.3.3 In addition, AT&T reserves the right to interview Collocator's employees, agents, suppliers, or Guests in the event of wrongdoing in or around an AT&T Premises or involving AT&T's or another Collocated Telecommunications Carrier's property or personnel, provided that AT&T shall provide reasonable notice to Collocator's Security representative of such interview. Collocator and its employees, agents, suppliers, or Guests shall reasonably cooperate with AT&T's investigation into allegations of wrongdoing or criminal conduct committed by, witnessed by, or involving Collocator's employees, agents, suppliers, or Guests. Additionally, AT&T reserves the right to bill Collocator for all reasonable costs associated with investigations involving its employees, agents, suppliers, or Guests if it is established and mutually agreed in good faith that Collocator's employees, agents, suppliers, or Guests are responsible for the alleged act(s). Collocator and AT&T will take appropriate disciplinary steps as determined by each Party to address any violations reported by AT&T or the Collocator.
- 4.11.3.4 AT&T may use reasonable security measures to protect its equipment. In the event AT&T elects to erect an interior security partition in a given Eligible Structure to separate its equipment, AT&T may recover the costs of the partition in lieu of the costs of other reasonable security measures if the partition costs are lower than the costs of any other reasonable security measure for such Eligible Structure. In no event shall a Collocator be required to pay for both an interior security partition to separate AT&T's equipment in an Eligible Structure and any other reasonable security measure for such Eligible Structure. If AT&T elects to erect an interior security partition and recover the cost, it must demonstrate to the Physical Collocator that other reasonable security methods cost more than an interior security partition around AT&T's equipment at the time the price quote is given.
- 4.11.3.4.1 AT&T's construction of an interior security partition around its own equipment shall not interfere with a CLEC's access to its equipment, including equipment Collocated directly adjacent to AT&T's equipment. AT&T's construction of an interior security partition around its own equipment shall not impede a Telecommunications Carrier's ability to Collocate

- within AT&T's space. To the extent that AT&T is required to install additional security measures within its interior security partition because a CLEC has access to its own equipment within the area, such security measures shall be constructed and maintained at AT&T's expense.
- 4.11.3.4.2 AT&T's enclosure of its own equipment will not unreasonably increase a CLEC's cost nor shall it result in duplicative security costs. The cost of an interior security partition around AT&T's equipment cannot include any embedded costs of any other security measures for the Eligible Structure.

5.0 <u>Collocation Space</u>

- 5.1 Use of Collocation Space:
- 5.1.1 Nature of Use Equipment Permitted to be Collocated
- 5.1.1.1 Equipment is considered necessary for Interconnection if an inability to deploy that equipment would, as a practical, economic, or operations matter, preclude the Collocator from obtaining Interconnection with AT&T at a level equal in quality to that which AT&T obtains within its own network or AT&T provides to an Affiliate, subsidiary, or other Party.
- 5.1.1.2 Equipment is considered necessary for access to a 251(c)(3) UNE if an inability to deploy that equipment would, as a practical, economic, or operational matter, preclude the Collocator from obtaining non-discriminatory access to that 251(c)(3) UNE.
- 5.1.1.3 Examples of equipment that would not be considered necessary include, but are not limited to: traditional circuit switching equipment, equipment used exclusively for call-related databases, computer servers used exclusively for providing information services, OSS equipment used to support collocated Telecommunications carrier network operations, equipment that generates customer orders, manages trouble tickets or inventory, or stores customer records in centralized databases, etc.
- 5.1.1.4 AT&T will determine upon receipt of an application if the requested equipment is necessary based on the criteria established by the FCC. In order to make this determination, AT&T may need to request additional information from Collocator. Collocator agrees to use its best efforts to provide such information to AT&T in a timely manner.
- Multi-functional equipment shall be deemed necessary for Interconnection or access to a 251(c)(3) UNE if, and only if, the primary purpose and function of the equipment (as the Collocator seeks to deploy it) meets either or both of the standards set forth above in this Section. For a piece of multi-functional equipment to be utilized primarily to obtain equal in quality Interconnection or non-discriminatory access to one or more 251(c)(3) UNEs, there also must be a logical connection or link between the additional functions the equipment would perform and the Telecommunication Services the Collocator seeks to provide to its End Users by means of the interconnection or 251(c)(3) UNE. The additional functions of the equipment that, as stand-alone functions, do not meet either of the standards set forth above in this Section must not cause the equipment to significantly increase the burden of AT&T's property.
- 5.2 Demarcation Point AT&T

- 5.2.1 AT&T will designate the point(s) of demarcation between Collocator's equipment and/or network facilities and AT&T's network facilities. For DS0, DS1, DS3 and fiber terminations, AT&T shall designate, provide and install demarcation point hardware on a per arrangement basis. Collocator shall utilize an AT&T AIS Tier 1 to installing their interconnection cabling to the AT&T designated demarcation point.
- 5.2.2 The Physical Collocator or its AT&T AIS, must install, maintain and operate the equipment/facilities on its side of the demarcation point, and may self-provision cross-connects that may be required within its own Collocation Space to activate service requests.
- 5.2.3 The Virtual Collocator via its AT&T AIS must install and operate the equipment/facilities on its side of the demarcation point, and may self-provision cross-connects that may be required within its own Collocation Space to activate service requests. AT&T will maintain the Virtual Collocation arrangement.
- 5.3 Types of Available Physical Collocation Arrangements:
- 5.3.1 AT&T will make each of the arrangements outlined below available within its Eligible Structures in accordance with this Attachment and the AT&T CLEC On-line Collocation Handbook so that Collocator will have a variety of Collocation options from which to choose.
- 5.3.2 Caged Physical Collocation:
- 5.3.2.1 Caged Collocation option provides the Physical Collocator with an individual enclosure (not including a top). This enclosure is an area designated by AT&T within an Eligible Structure to be used by the Physical Collocator for the sole purpose of installing, maintaining and operating the Physical Collocator-provided equipment for the purpose of Interconnection under section 251(c)(2) and access to 251(c)(3) UNEs. Accordingly, AT&T will not provide the Physical Collocator with direct access to AT&T's MDF, with the exception of the AT&T's AIS Tier 1.
- 5.3.2.2 AT&T will provide floor space, floor space site conditioning, cage common systems materials, cage preparation, and safety and security charges in increments of one (1) square foot. For this reason, the Physical Collocator will be able to order space and a cage enclosure in amounts as small as that sufficient to house and maintain a single rack or bay of equipment (minimum of fifty (50) square feet of caged space) and will ensure that the first Physical Collocator in an AT&T Premises will not be responsible for the entire cost of site preparation and security.
- 5.3.2.3 At the Physical Collocator's option, the Collocator may elect to install its own enclosure, but must comply with all methods, procedures and guidelines followed by AT&T in constructing such an arrangement. The Physical Collocator may provide a cage enclosure (which shall not include a top), cable rack and support structure inside the cage, lighting, receptacles, cage grounding, cage sign and door key set. In addition, terms and conditions for contractors performing cage construction activities as set forth following will apply.
- 5.3.3 Shared Caged Collocation:
- 5.3.3.1 AT&T will provide Shared Caged Collocation as set forth in the AT&T CLEC Online Handbook. Two (2) or more Physical Collocators may initially apply at the same time to

share a Caged Collocation space as set forth in 2.0 above. Charges to each Physical Collocator will be based upon the percentage of total space utilized by each Physical Collocator.

- 5.3.4 Guest-Host Collocation (Also known as Sub-Lease Collocation):
- 5.3.4.1 The Physical Collocator may allow other Telecommunications Carriers to share the Physical Collocator's caged Collocation space, pursuant to the terms and conditions agreed to by the Physical Collocator (Host) and the other Telecommunication Carriers (Guests) which must be consistent with the provisions contained in this Section and this Agreement, except where the AT&T Premises is located within a leased space and AT&T is prohibited by said lease from offering such an option to the Physical Collocator. AT&T shall be notified in writing by the Physical Collocator upon the execution of any agreement between the Host and its Guest(s) prior to the submission of an application. Further, such notification shall include the name of the Guest(s), the term of the agreement, and a certification by the Physical Collocator that said agreement imposes upon the Guest(s) the same terms and conditions for Collocation space as set forth in this Attachment between AT&T and the Physical Collocator. The term of the agreement between the Host and its Guest(s) shall not exceed the term of this Agreement between AT&T and the Physical Collocator.
- 5.3.4.2 The Physical Collocator, as the Host, shall be the sole interface and the responsible Party to AT&T for the assessment and billing of rates and charges contained within this Attachment and for the purposes of ensuring that the safety and security requirements of this Attachment are fully complied with by the Guest(s), the Guest(s) employees and agents. There will be a minimum charge of one (1) bay/rack per Host/Guest. In addition to the above, the Physical Collocator shall be the responsible Party to AT&T for the purpose of submitting applications for initial and additional equipment placement for the Guest(s).
- 5.3.4.3 Notwithstanding the foregoing, the Guest(s) may submit service orders to AT&T to request the provisioning of interconnecting facilities between AT&T and the Guest(s), the provisioning of services, and/or access to Section 251(c)(3) UNEs. The bill for these interconnecting facilities, services and Section 251(c)(3) UNEs will be charged to the Guest(s) pursuant to the applicable the Guest's Interconnection Agreement with AT&T.
- 5.3.5 Cageless Collocation:
- 5.3.5.1 AT&T will provide cageless Collocation in any Collocation space that is supported by the existing Telecommunications infrastructure. AT&T will provide space in single bay increments, including available space adjacent to or next to AT&T's equipment as needed.
- 5.3.5.2 AT&T shall allow the Physical Collocator to collocate the Physical Collocator's equipment and facilities without requiring the construction of a cage or similar structure.
- 5.3.5.3 Except where the Physical Collocator's equipment requires special technical considerations (e.g., special cable racking or isolated ground plane), AT&T shall assign cageless Collocation arrangement in conventional equipment rack lineups where feasible. For equipment requiring special technical considerations, the Physical Collocator must provide the equipment layout, including spatial dimensions for such equipment pursuant to generic requirements contained in TP-76200, and shall be responsible for compliance with all special technical requirements associated with such equipment.

- 5.4 Adjacent On-Site Collocation:
- Where Physical Collocation space within the AT&T CO is Legitimately Exhausted AT&T will permit the Physical Collocator to Physically Collocate on AT&T's property in the Physical Collocator's adjacent structures similar to structures that AT&T uses to house Telecommunication Equipment, to the extent Technically Feasible.
- 5.4.2 AT&T and CLEC will mutually agree on the location of the designated space on AT&T premises where the Adjacent Structure will be placed. AT&T will not unreasonably withhold agreement as to the site desired by the Physical Collocator. Safety and maintenance requirements, zoning, future building expansion and other state and local regulations are all examples of reasonable grounds to withhold agreement as to the site desired by the Physical Collocator.
- 5.4.3 AT&T will offer the following increments of power to the Adjacent Structure:
- 5.4.3.1 a standard offering of one-hundred (100) amps of AC power to the Adjacent Structure when CO Switchboard AC capacity exists or
- 5.4.3.2 DC power within two (2) cable options that allow increments of 2-100 (100A feed and 100B feed) Amp Power Feeds, 2-200 (200A feed and 200B feed) Amp Power Feeds, 2-300 (300A feed and 300B feed) Amp Power Feeds, and 2-400 (400A feed and 400B feed) Amp Power Feeds to the Adjacent Structure from the CO Power source.
- 5.4.4 At its option, the Physical Collocator may choose to provide its own AC and DC power to the Adjacent Structure.
- 5.4.5 AT&T will provide Physical Collocation services to such Adjacent Structures, subject to the same requirements as other Collocation arrangements in this Attachment.
- AT&T shall permit the Physical Collocator to place its own equipment in compliance with Section 3.1.6.1, including, but not limited to, copper cables, coaxial cables, fiber cables and Telecommunications Equipment, in adjacent facilities constructed by the Physical Collocator's AT&T AIS. Accordingly, AT&T will not provide the Physical Collocator's personnel or agents with direct access to AT&T's MDF, with the exception of the AT&T's AIS Tier 1.
- 5.4.7 The Physical Collocator shall be responsible for securing all required licenses and permits, the required site preparations and shall further retain responsibility for securing and/or constructing the Adjacent Structure and any building and site maintenance associated with the placement of such Adjacent Structure.
- 5.4.8 Regeneration is required for Collocation in an Adjacent Structure if the cabling distance between the Physical Collocator's POT bay or termination point located in an Adjacent Structure and AT&T's cross-connect bay exceeds American National Standards Institute, Inc. (ANSI) limitations. Regeneration is not required in any other circumstances except where the Physical Collocator specifically requests regeneration. Required regeneration and Physical Collocator requested regeneration will be provided at the Physical Collocator's expense.
- 5.4.9 In the event that interior space in an Eligible Structure becomes available, AT&T will provide the option to the Physical Collocator to relocate its equipment from an Adjacent on-

- site facility into the interior space. In the event the Physical Collocator chooses to relocate its equipment into the interior space, appropriate charges applicable for Collocation within the Eligible Structure will apply.
- 5.4.10 If a Physical Collocator elects to provide an Adjacent On-Site Space Collocation as described above, when all available space for Physical Collocation is Legitimately Exhausted inside an AT&T Eligible Structure, AT&T will charge Planning Fees to recover the costs incurred to estimate the quotation of charges for the Collocator's Adjacent On-site Collocation arrangement request. Rates and charges are found in the Pricing Schedule. In addition, should the Collocator elect to have AT&T provision an extension of DC Power Service from the Eligible Structure to the Adjacent Structure, a Collocator Interconnect Power Panel (CIPP) will be required.
- 5.4.11 Adjacent On-site Planning Fee
- 5.4.11.1 An initial Planning Fee will apply when a Collocator is requesting any Interconnection Terminations between the Collocator's Adjacent On-site structure and AT&T on an initial or subsequent Adjacent On-site collocation application. This fee recovers the design route of the Interconnection Terminations as well as the design route of the power arrangement to the Collocator's Adjacent On-site structure.
- 5.5 Virtual Collocation:
- 5.5.1 Virtual Collocation for the purpose of Interconnection under section 251(c)(2) to AT&T or access to AT&T provided 251(c)(3) UNEs is ordered as set forth in AT&T's Interconnector's Collocation Services Handbook for Virtual Collocation. AT&T will designate the location or locations within its wire centers, CEVs, huts and cabinets for the placement of all equipment and facilities associated with Virtual Collocation. Virtual Collocation does not involve the reservation of segregated CO or CEV, hut and Cabinet space for the use of Virtual Collocator. AT&T will provide Virtual Collocation for the Virtual Collocator's comparable equipment as it provides to itself in the CO, wire center, CEV, hut or Cabinet, as the case may be, subject to the requirements of this Agreement.

6.0 Reports

- 6.1 Space Availability Report:
- 6.1.1 CLEC may request a space availability report prior to its application for Collocation space within AT&T's Eligible Structures. This report will specify the amount of Collocation space available at each requested Eligible Structure, the number of Collocators, and any modifications in the use of the space since the last report. The report will also include measures that AT&T is taking to make additional space available for Collocation. CLEC may access the appropriate form for the space availability report on the AT&T CLEC Online website. A space availability report does not reserve space at the AT&T Premises for which the space availability report was requested by CLEC.
- 6.1.2 Fees for such reports are shown in the Pricing Schedule.

7.0 Application Process

7.1 AT&T will provide Collocation arrangements in Eligible Structures on a "first-come, first-served" basis. To apply for a Dedicated Space in a particular Eligible Structure CLEC and

AT&T will follow the Collocation Application ("Application") process in the AT&T's Interconnector's Collocation Services Handbook at the AT&T CLEC Online website. The Collocator will provide a completed Application through the Collocation Application Web Portal via AT&T's CLEC Online website and will pay AT&T an initial Planning/Application Fee as found in the Pricing Schedule.

- 7.1.1 Application for Multiple Methods of Collocation:
- 7.1.1.1 A Collocator wishing AT&T to consider multiple methods for Collocation in an Eligible Structure on a single Application will need to include in each Application a prioritized list of its preferred methods of collocating, e.g., caged, cageless, or other, as well as adequate information, (e.g., specific layout requirements, cage size, number of bays, requirements relative to adjacent bays, etc.) for AT&T to process the Application for each of the preferred methods. If a Collocator provides adequate information and its preferences with its Application, AT&T would not require an additional Application, nor would the Collocator be required to restart the quotation interval should its first choice not be available in an Eligible Structure.
- 7.2 Complete and Accurate Application Review Process:
- 7.2.1 Upon receipt of the Collocator's complete and accurate Application and initial Planning/Application Fee payment, AT&T will begin development of the quotation.
- 7.2.2 In responding to an Application request, if space and interconnection facilities are available and all other Collocation requirements are met, AT&T shall advise the Collocator that its request for space is granted, confirm the applicable NRC and MRC rates and the estimated provisioning interval. AT&T will not select for Collocator the type of Collocation to be ordered.
- 7.2.3 All applicable NRCs are required to be paid to AT&T prior to the Collocation space being turned over to the Collocator. <u>AT&T-13STATE</u> processes the payment of the aforementioned NRCs in two installments: 50% of the applicable NRCs are due upon the Collocator's deliverance of the signed BFFO to <u>AT&T-13STATE</u> with the remaining 50% payment due two weeks prior to the Collocation space turnover. <u>AT&T SOUTHEAST REGION 9-STATE</u> will issue a bill for all applicable NRCs to the Collocator's after the Collocator's deliverance of the signed BFFO.
- 7.3 Space Unavailability Determination and Resolution:
- 7.3.1 In responding to an Application request if space is not available, AT&T will notify the Collocator that its application for Collocation Space is denied due to the lack of space and no Application fee shall apply. If AT&T knows when additional Collocation space may become available at the AT&T CO requested by Collocator such information will be provided to Collocator in AT&T's written denial of Collocation Space. AT&T in its denial will provide the Collocator with any other known methods of Collocation that may be available within the Eligible Structure that the Collocator's Application addressed. If the Collocator determines the alternative method of collocation meets their needs, the Collocator will be required to submit a new collocation application and pay the initial Planning Fee.
- 7.3.2 The notification will include a possible future space relief date, if applicable. At that time, any non-recurring charges collected with the Application, including the Planning Fee, will be

returned to the Collocator. When AT&T's response includes an amount of space less than that requested by Collocator or space that is configured differently, no Application fee will apply. If Collocator decides to accept the available space, Collocator must resubmit its Application to reflect the actual space available including the reconfiguration of the space. When Collocator resubmits its Application to accept the available space, AT&T will bill the applicable Application/ Planning fee.

- 7.3.3 In the event of a denial, AT&T will file a notice that the Collocator's request was denied with the Commission. When contested in support of its denial, AT&T will concurrently submit to both the Commission and the Collocator, provided under seal and subject to proprietary protections, the following when applicable:
- 7.3.3.1 central office common language location identifier (CLLI),
- 7.3.3.2 the identity of the requesting Collocator,
- 7.3.3.3 amount of space requested by the Collocator
- 7.3.3.4 the total amount of space at the AT&T premises
- 7.3.3.5 floor plan documentation (as provided for in the Space Availability Determination section of the Interconnector's Collocation Services Handbook)
- 7.3.3.6 identification of switch turnaround plans and other equipment removal plans and timelines, if any,
- 7.3.3.7 CO rearrangement/expansion plans, if any,
- 7.3.3.8 and description of other plans, if any, that may relieve space exhaustion.
- 7.3.4 In the event AT&T denies a Collocator's request and the Collocator disputes the denial, the Collocator may request a tour of the Eligible Structure to verify space availability or the lack thereof. The request shall be submitted to AT&T's designated representative in writing. Time limits established by the FCC must be respected. The inspection tour shall be scheduled as mutually agreeable.
- 7.3.5 Prior to the inspection tour, a "Reciprocal Non-disclosure Agreement" shall be signed by the designated AT&T representative and the representative the Collocator, who will participate in the tour.
- 7.3.6 AT&T will provide all relevant documentation to the Collocator including blueprints and plans for future facility expansions or enhancements, subject to executing the Reciprocal Non-disclosure Agreement. AT&T's representative will accompany and supervise the Collocator agent on the inspection tour.
- 7.3.7 If the Collocator believes, based on the inspection tour of the Eligible Structure facilities, that the denial of Physical Collocation space is unsupportable, the Collocator agent shall promptly so advise AT&T. The Collocator and AT&T shall then each concurrently prepare a report detailing its own findings of the inspection tour. The Collocator and AT&T reports shall be concurrently served on each other and submitted to the Commission no later than forty-five (45) calendar days following the filing of the request for space. The burden of proof shall be on AT&T to justify the basis for any denial of collocation requests.
- 7.4 Revisions:

- 7.4.1 If a modification or revision is made to any information in the Application after AT&T has provided the Application response and prior to a BFFO, with the exception of modifications to (1) Customer Information, (2) Contact Information or (3) Billing Contact Information, whether at the request of Collocator or as necessitated by technical considerations, the Application shall be considered a new Application and handled as a new Application with respect to the response and provisioning intervals. AT&T will charge Collocator the appropriate Application/Augment fee associated with the level of assessment performed by AT&T.
- 7.4.2 Once AT&T has provided the BFFO/quote and CLEC has accepted and authorized AT&T to begin construction, any further modifications and/or revisions must be made via a subsequent Collocation Application and the appropriate fees will apply.
- 7.5 Augments:
- 7.5.1 A request from a Collocator to add or modify space, equipment, and/or cable to an existing Collocation arrangement is considered an Augment. Such a request must be made via a complete and accurate Application.
- 7.5.2 Upon receipt of the Collocator's complete and accurate Application and Planning Fee payment, AT&T will begin development of the Augment quotation. In responding to an Augment request, if power and/or Interconnection facilities are available and all other Collocation requirements are met, AT&T shall advise the Collocator that its request is granted, confirm the applicable non-recurring and recurring rates and the estimated provisioning interval.
- 7.5.3 Several types of Augments are identified in the Collocation section of the AT&T CLEC Online website. Those Augments will have associated pricing within the Pricing Schedule. Examples are:
- 7.5.3.1 100 Copper cable pair connections
- 7.5.3.2 28 DS1 connections and/or
- 7.5.3.3 1 DS3 connections and/or
- 7.5.3.4 24 fiber connections
- For all Augments other than provided above, AT&T will work cooperatively with Collocator to negotiate a mutually agreeable delivery interval. All intervals and procedures associated with Augment Applications can be found in AT&T's Interconnector's Collocation Services Handbook at the AT&T CLEC Online website.
- 7.7 Intervals for Interconnection & Power Cabling:
- 7.7.1 CLEC shall consult the AT&T CLEC On-Line Handbook for information regarding interval changes regarding Interconnection to and /or Power Cabling changes. CLEC must use an AT&T AIS to establish Interconnection and/or Power cabling as outlined in the appropriate TP.

8.0 Augment Application

8.1 In the event Collocator or the Physical Collocator's Guest(s) desires to modify its use of the Collocation space in a CO after a BFFO, Collocator shall complete a new Application that

contains all of the detailed information associated with a requested alteration of the Collocation space. The subsequent Application will be processed by AT&T when it is complete and accurate, meaning that all of the required fields on the Subsequent Application have been completed with the appropriate type of information associated with the requested alteration. AT&T shall determine what modifications, if any, to the AT&T Premises are required to accommodate the change(s) requested by Collocator in the subsequent Application. Such modifications to the AT&T Premises may include, but are not limited to, floor loading changes, changes necessary to meet HVAC requirements, changes to power plant requirements, equipment additions, etc.

9.0 <u>Cancellation Prior to Due Date</u>

9.1 In the event that the Collocator cancels its Collocation Application after AT&T has begun preparation of the Telecommunications Infrastructure Space and Dedicated Space, but before AT&T has been paid the entire amounts due under this Attachment, then in addition to other remedies that AT&T might have, the Collocator shall be liable in the amount equal to the non-recoverable costs less estimated net salvage, the total of which is not to exceed the Preparation Charges. Non-recoverable costs include the non-recoverable cost of equipment and material ordered, provided or used; the non-recoverable cost of installation and removal, including the costs of equipment and material ordered, provided or used; labor; transportation and any other associated costs. Upon Collocator's request, AT&T will provide the Collocator with a detailed invoice showing the costs it incurred associated with preparation.

10.0 Occupancy – Physical Collocation Only

- Unless there are unusual circumstances, AT&T will notify the Physical Collocator that the Dedicated Space is ready for occupancy after AT&T's completion of preparation of the Dedicated Space. All MRCs and NRCs will begin to accrue on the date that the Collocation space construction had been completed by AT&T ("Space Ready Date"), regardless of any failure by the Physical Collocator to complete its work or occupy the space.
- After the Physical Collocator's receipt of such notice, the Physical Collocator shall request within fifteen (15) calendar days an acceptance walk-through of the Collocation space with AT&T. The acceptance walk-through will be scheduled on a mutually agreed upon date. Any material deviations from mutually agreed Application specifications may be noted by the Physical Collocator as exceptions, which to qualify as exceptions, must be agreed to as exceptions by AT&T. The agreed upon exceptions shall be corrected by AT&T by a mutually agreed upon date. The correction of these exceptions shall be at AT&T's expense. AT&T will then establish a new Space Ready Date.
- 10.3 Upon completion of corrections described in Section 10.2, AT&T will again notify the Physical Collocator that the Dedicated Space is ready for occupancy and the Parties will, upon Collocator's request, conduct a follow-up acceptance walk-through as set forth in this Section. This follow-up acceptance walkthrough will be limited to only those corrections identified and agreed to by the Parties in the initial walkthrough, as described in Section 10.2 above. If a follow-up acceptance walk-through is not requested by the Physical Collocator within 15 calendar days, the Space Ready Date shall be deemed to be the Delivery Date. If a follow-up acceptance walk-through is requested, but no continuing material exceptions are mutually agreed upon at the follow-up walk-through, the Delivery Date will be deemed to be

the date of the follow-up acceptance walk-through. If a follow-up acceptance walk-through is requested, and material exceptions are mutually agreed upon at the follow-up walk-through, the Delivery Date will be deemed to be the date upon which the Physical Collocator accepts all corrections to such exceptions, which acceptance shall not be unreasonably withheld.

- All charges to the Physical Collocator will begin to accrue on the Effective Billing Date, regardless of any failure by Collocator to complete its work or occupy the space. In the case of the termination of this Agreement prior to term, or the early termination of any Collocation services, AT&T shall be entitled to full payment within thirty (30) calendar days of such expiration or termination for all services performed and expenses accrued or incurred that AT&T is entitled to recover under the provisions of this Attachment for establishing such Collocation arrangement prior to such expiration or termination.
- If the Physical Collocator cancels or abandons its Collocation space in any of AT&T COs before AT&T has recovered the full cost associated with providing that space to the Physical Collocator, the amount of any such remaining costs shall become immediately due and payable within thirty (30) calendar days after the Physical Collocator abandons that space.
- The Physical Collocator shall notify AT&T in writing that its Collocation equipment installation is complete. For purposes of this Section, the Collocator's Telecommunications Equipment is considered to be operational and Interconnected when it is connected to either AT&T's network or interconnected to another Third Party Collocator's equipment that resides within the same structure, provided the Third Party Collocator's equipment is used for Interconnection with AT&T's network or to obtain access to AT&T's 251(c)(3) UNEs. For the purpose of this Attachment, AT&T may refuse to accept any orders for cross-connects until it has received such notice from Physical the Collocator.
- 10.7 Early Space Acceptance:
- 10.7.1 If Physical Collocator decides to occupy the Collocation space prior to the Space Ready Date, the date Physical Collocator executes the Agreement for "Customer Access and Acceptance to Unfinished Collocation Space" is the date that will be deemed the space acceptance date and billing will begin from that date.
- 10.7.2 The Physical Collocator will, whenever possible, place its Telecommunications Equipment in the Collocation space within thirty (30) calendar days of space turnover. Operational Telecommunications Equipment must be placed in the Dedicated Space and interconnected to AT&T's network pursuant to Section 251(c)(2) or used to obtain access to AT&T 251(c)(3) UNEs within one hundred eighty (180) calendar days after receipt of Notice that AT&T has completed its work as required by the complete and accurate Collocation Application.
- 10.8 Reclamation of Dedicated Space:
- 10.8.1 If the Physical Collocator fails to place operational Telecommunications Equipment in the Dedicated Space to Interconnect with AT&T to obtain access to AT&T 251(c)(3) UNEs meeting all the requirements of Section 5.15.0 above and 10.7 above and the space is needed to meet customer demand (filed application for space, accompanied by all fees) for another Collocator or to avoid construction of a building addition, then AT&T has the right to

reclaim the Dedicated Space. AT&T will send the Physical Collocator written Notice of its intent to terminate the Physical Collocator's Collocation arrangement in the prepared Dedicated Space within ten (10) Business Days after the notice date. If the Physical Collocator does not place operational Telecommunications Equipment in the Dedicated Space and interconnect with AT&T or obtain access to AT&T 251(c)(3) UNEs by that tenth (10th) Business Day then the Collocation is deemed terminated and the Physical Collocator shall be liable in an amount equal to the unpaid balance of the applicable charges.

10.8.2 If the Physical Collocator causes AT&T to prepare the Dedicated Space and then the Physical Collocator does not use the Dedicated Space (or all of the Dedicated Space), the Physical Collocator will pay AT&T the monthly recurring and other applicable charges as if the Physical Collocator were using the entire Dedicated Space, until such time as the Physical Collocator submits a complete and accurate decommissioning Application, and the decommissioning process is completed as required.

11.0 Efficiently Used

- Orders for additional space will not be accepted until the Collocator's existing Collocation space in the requested Eligible Structure is Efficiently Used (as defined in Section 2 this Attachment) except to the extent the Collocator establishes to AT&T's satisfaction that the Collocator's apparent inefficient use of space is caused by the CLEC holding Unused Space for future use on the same basis that AT&T holds Unused Space for future use.
- Orders for additional CFAs will not be accepted until the specific CFA type requested (e.g. DS0, DS1, fiber, etc.) in the requested Eligible Structure is Efficiently Used. The determination as to whether this criterion is met or necessary is solely within the reasonable judgment of AT&T.

12.0 Relocation

- 12.1 AT&T Requested Relocation:
- 12.1.1 When AT&T determines, in order to be compliant with zoning changes, condemnation, or government order or regulation, that it is necessary for the Dedicated Space to be moved, AT&T will provide written notice to the resident Collocator(s) within five (5) Business Days of the determination to move the location. Such a determination may affect movement from an Eligible Structure to another Eligible Structure, or from an Adjacent Space Collocation structure to a different Adjacent Space Collocation structure or and Adjacent Space Collocation structure to an Eligible Structure.
- 12.1.2 If the relocation occurs for reasons other than an emergency, AT&T will provide the resident Collocator(s) with at least one hundred eighty (180) calendar days advance written Notice prior to the relocation.
- 12.1.3 An Application will be required by the Collocator for the arrangement of the new Dedicated Space and/or the new Telecommunications Equipment Space. The Collocator will not be required to pay any Application fees associated with the relocation described in this Section 12.1.
- 12.1.4 The Collocator shall be responsible for the costs for the preparation of the new Telecommunications Equipment Space and Dedicated Space at the new location or an

- adjacent space Collocation structure if such relocation arises from circumstances beyond the reasonable control of AT&T, including zoning changes, condemnation or government order or regulation that makes the continued occupancy or use of the Dedicated Space or the Eligible Structure in which the Dedicated Space is located or the adjacent space Collocation structure for the purpose then used, uneconomical in AT&T's reasonable discretion.
- 12.1.5 A Collocator's presence in AT&T COs or adjacent space Collocation structures must not prevent AT&T from making a reasonable business decision regarding building expansions or additions to the number of COs required to conduct its business or its locations.
- 12.2 CLEC Requested Relocation:
- 12.2.1 If the Physical Collocator requests that the Dedicated Space and/or Telecommunications Equipment space, be moved within the Eligible Structure in which the Dedicated Space is located, to another Eligible Structure, from an Adjacent Space Collocation structure, (as described in Section 5.4 above) to a different Adjacent Space Collocation structure or to an Eligible Structure, AT&T shall permit the Collocator to relocate the Dedicated Space or Adjacent Space Collocation structure, subject to availability of space and technical feasibility.
- 12.2.2 A new Application will be required for the new Dedicated Space and the Application fee shall apply.
- The Collocator shall be responsible for all applicable charges associated with the move, including the re-installation of its equipment and facilities and the preparation of the new Telecommunications Equipment space, and Dedicated Space, or Adjacent Space Collocation structure as applicable. In any such event, the new Dedicated Space shall be deemed the Dedicated Space and the new Eligible Structure (where applicable) shall be deemed the Eligible Structure in which the Dedicated Space is located and the new Adjacent Space Collocation structure shall be deemed the Adjacent Space Collocation structure.
- 12.3 Virtual to Physical Relocation:
- 12.3.1 In the event Physical Collocation space was previously denied in an AT&T CO, due to technical reasons or space limitations, and Physical Collocation Space has subsequently become available, Collocator may relocate its existing Virtual Collocation arrangement(s) to a Physical Collocation arrangement(s).
- 12.3.2 Collocator must arrange with a AT&T AIS Tier 1 for the relocation of equipment from a Virtual Collocation space to a Physical Collocation space and will bear the cost of such relocation, including the costs associated with moving the services from the Virtual Collocation space to the new Physical Collocation space.

13.0 Complete Space Discontinuance

- 13.1 Collocator Requested Termination of the Collocation Space:
- 13.1.1 The Collocator may terminate its occupancy of a particular Collocation space which includes the removal of all equipment, equipment bays, interconnection facilities (e.g., power, timing, grounding and interconnection cabling) and Collocator infrastructure installed within its Collocation space. The Collocator is required to provide a complete and accurate

- Collocation Application requesting to terminate its existing Collocation Arrangement (see AT&T's CLEC Online website for the appropriate form).
- The Collocator and the Physical Collocator's Guest(s) shall have thirty (30) calendar days from the BFFO date or a date mutually agreed to by the Parties ("Termination Date") to vacate the Collocation Space. Unless the Physical Collocator's Guest(s) have assumed responsibility for the Collocation space housing the Guest(s)'s equipment and executed the appropriate documentation required by AT&T (see Space Reassignment section 13.2 below) to transfer the Collocation Space to the Guest(s) prior to Collocator's Termination Date then the Physical Collocator must insure the removal of all the Guest(s) equipment and facilities by the Termination Date.
- 13.1.3 Upon termination the Collocation Space will revert back to AT&T's space inventory.
- 13.1.4 The Collocator shall return the Collocation space to AT&T in the same condition as when it was first occupied by Collocator, with the exception of ordinary wear and tear.
- 13.1.5 Collocator's AT&T AIS shall be responsible for informing AT&T personnel of any required updates and/or changes to AT&T's records that are required in accordance with AT&T's TP specifications.
- 13.1.6 The Collocator shall be responsible for the cost of removing any Collocator constructed enclosure, as well as any CLEC installed supporting structures (e.g., racking, conduits, power cables, etc.), by the Termination Date.
- Any equipment not removed by the Termination Date by the Collocator will be removed and disposed of by AT&T at the expense of the Collocator.
- Upon termination of occupancy, Collocator, at its sole expense, shall remove its equipment and any other property owned, leased or controlled by Collocator from the Collocation Space
- The Virtual Collocator will work cooperatively with AT&T to remove the Collocator's equipment and facilities via use of AT&T AIS from AT&T's property subject to the condition that the removal of such equipment can be accomplished without damaging or endangering other equipment located in the Eligible Structure. AT&T is not responsible for and will not guarantee the condition of such equipment removed by any Party.
- 13.1.10 The Virtual Collocator is responsible for arranging for and paying for the removal of virtually collocated equipment including all costs associated with equipment removal, packing and shipping.
- 13.1.11 Upon termination of the Collocation Space, the Collocator must remove the entrance cable used for the Collocation arrangement. If the entrance cable is not scheduled for removal within seven (7) calendar days after removal of the Collocation equipment, AT&T may arrange for the removal, and the Collocator will be responsible for any charges incurred to remove the cable. The Collocator is only responsible for physically removing entrance cables housed in conduits or inner-ducts and will only be required to do so when AT&T instructs the Collocator that such removal can be accomplished without damaging or endangering other cables contained in a common duct or other equipment residing in the CO.
- 13.2 Space Reassignment also known as Transfer of Ownership:

- 13.2.1 In lieu of submitting an Application to terminate a Collocation Arrangement, as described above, the Collocator ("Exiting Collocator") may reassign the Collocation Arrangement to another Collocator ("Collocator Assignee") subject to certain terms and conditions outlined below. Any such reassignment of the Collocation Arrangement may not occur without the written consent of AT&T. In order to request consent to assign a Collocation Arrangement, either the Collocator Assignee or Exiting Collocator must submit a Collocation Application on behalf of both the Exiting Collocator and Collocator Assignee. Space Reassignment shall be subject to the following terms and conditions:
- 13.2.1.1 Collocator Assignee must, as of the date of submission of the Collocation Application, have an approved Interconnection Agreement with AT&T.
- 13.2.1.2 Exiting Collocator will be liable to pay all NRCs and MRCs Collocation charges on the Collocation Arrangement to be reassigned until the date AT&T turns over the Collocation Arrangement to the Collocator Assignee. Any disputed charges shall be subject to the Dispute Resolution Process in the GT&Cs of this Agreement. AT&T's obligation to turn over the Collocation Arrangement shall not arise until all undisputed charges are paid. Collocator Assignee's obligation to pay MRCs for a Collocation Arrangement will begin on the date AT&T makes available the Collocation Arrangement to the Collocator Assignee.
- 13.2.1.3 An Exiting Collocator may not reassign Collocation space in an Eligible Structure where a waiting list exists for Collocation space, unless all Collocator's on the waiting list above the Collocator Assignee decline their position. This prohibition does not apply in the case of an acquisition, merger or complete purchase of the Exiting Collocator's assets.
- 13.2.1.4 Collocator Assignee will defend and indemnify AT&T from any losses, costs (including court costs), claims, damages (including fines, penalties, and criminal or civil judgments and settlements), injuries, liabilities and expenses (including attorneys' fees) if any other person, entity or regulatory authority challenges the reassignment of any Collocation Arrangement(s) or otherwise claims a right to the space subject to the reassignment.
- Collocator Assignee or the Exiting Collocator shall submit one (1) complete and accurate Application for each Collocation Arrangement. The Exiting Collocator must ensure that the Collocator Assignee complies with the following: Collocator Assignee submits a complete and accurate Application for a Collocation Arrangement, Collocator Assignee represents warrants and agrees that it has obtained an executed sale or lease agreement for and holds proper title to all non-AT&T equipment and other items in or otherwise associated with each Collocation Arrangement. Collocator Assignee further agrees to indemnify and hold AT&T harmless from any Third Party claims involving allegations that Collocator Assignee does not hold proper title to such non-AT&T equipment and other items.
- AT&T in its response to the Application will provide a price quote. Collocator Assignee must pay one-hundred percent (100%) of all NRCs in the price quote before AT&T begins to convert the Collocation Arrangement being reassigned. Once Collocator Assignee has paid one-hundred percent (100%) of all such NRCs, AT&T shall finish the work to convert the space within thirty (30) calendar days. AT&T and Collocator Assignee will coordinate all conversion work to ensure that the End Users of Collocator Assignee will have minimal, if any, disruption of service during such conversion.

- 13.2.4 Collocator Assignee may submit a security application for access to a Collocation Arrangement simultaneously with the Collocation Application. If a completed security application is provided at the time the Collocation Application is filed, the security cards will be made available at the time that the Collocation space is turned over. If the security application is not provided at the time that the Collocation Application is filed, then Collocator Assignee may submit a security application for access at any time and the terms and conditions as provided in Section 4.11 above will apply. In no event will the security cards be provided to the Collocator Assignee before the assigned space is turned over.
- 13.2.5 Collocator Assignee assumes each Collocation Arrangement "as is" which means that AT&T will make no changes to the Collocation Arrangement, including no changes to power, interconnection and entrance facilities. Any modifications to such Collocation Arrangement by Collocator Assignee must be submitted via a separate augment Application (as provided by the Collocator Assignee's ICA).
- 13.3 Interconnection Termination Reduction:
- 13.3.1 The Collocator may request a reduction of the existing amount of Interconnection terminations that service a Collocation Arrangement. The Collocator shall submit an augment Application in order to process this request. The Collocator must maintain at least one minimum Interconnection arrangement.
- Interconnection termination reduction requests may require the disconnection and removal of interconnection cable. AT&T will perform the interconnection cable removal work above the rack level at the applicable fees referenced in the Pricing Schedule. Within thirty (30) calendar days after submitting its interconnection termination reduction request to disconnect and remove an interconnection arrangement from its Collocation Arrangement, the Collocator must remove terminations at both ends of the interconnection cable and cut and cap cables up to the AT&T rack level. Collocator must use the AT&T AIS for this procedure and AT&T AIS must follow the appropriate TP found on AT&T CLEC Online website.

14.0 Fiber Optic Cable and Demarcation Point

- 14.1 Fiber Optic Cable Entrance Facilities:
- 14.1.1 Collocator will utilize the Application process described within this attachment for entrance facility requests. All rate elements for Collocator Entrance Facility can be found in the Pricing Schedule.
- 14.1.2 The Collocator is responsible for bringing its entrance facilities to the entrance manhole(s) designated by AT&T, and leaving sufficient length of the cable in the manhole for AT&T to fully extend the Collocator-provided facilities to the designated point in the cable vault.
- 14.1.2.1 The Physical Collocator's AT&T AIS Tier 1 will extend the Collocator provided fiber entrance cable from the cable vault to the Physical Collocation Dedicated Space.
- 14.1.2.2 For a Virtual Collocation arrangement AT&T will splice the Collocator provided entrance fiber to an AT&T fiber cable terminated on AT&T's Fiber distribution frame.
- If the Collocator has not left the cable in the manhole within one hundred twenty (120) calendar days of the request for entrance fiber, the Collocator's request for entrance fiber will expire and a new Application must be submitted along with applicable fees. The Collocator

- may request an additional thirty (30) calendar day extension by notifying AT&T₂ no later than fifteen (15) calendar days prior to the end of the 120 calendar day period mentioned above, of the need of the extension for the Collocator to place cable at the manhole.
- The Collocator shall use a dielectric Optical Fiber Non-conductive Riser-rated (OFNR) fiber cable as the transmission medium to the Dedicated Space for Physical or to the AT&T designated splice point for Virtual. In addition, AT&T requires this fiber to be yellow or black with yellow striped sheath.
- 14.4 The Collocator, where not impractical for technical reasons and where space is available, may use Microwave Entrance Facility Collocation pursuant to the Microwave Attachment.
- 14.5 Copper or coaxial cable will only be permitted to be utilized as the transmission medium where the Collocator can demonstrate to AT&T or the Commission that use of such cable will not impair AT&T's ability to service its own End Users or subsequent Collocators. Collocation requests utilizing copper or coaxial cable facilities will be provided as an Individual Case Basis (ICB).
- AT&T shall provide a minimum of two separate points of entry into the Eligible Structure, where AT&T has at least two such entry points, there is sufficient space for new facilities in those entry points, and it is Technically Feasible. Where such dual points of entry are not available, when AT&T performs work as is necessary to make available such separate points of entry for itself, at the same time it will accommodate the Collocator's request under this Section. The Collocator and AT&T shall share the costs incurred by prorating those costs using the number of cables to be placed in the entry point by both AT&T and the Collocator(s).
- AT&T will also provide nondiscriminatory access where Technically Feasible and sufficient space exists, to any entry point into Eligible Structures in excess of two (2) points in those locations where AT&T also has access to more than two such entry points. Where AT&T performs such work in order to accommodate its own needs and those specified in the Collocator's written request, the Collocator and AT&T shall share the costs incurred by prorating those costs using the number of cables to be placed in the entry point by both AT&T and the Collocator(s).

15.0 Entrance Facility Conduit to Vault, Per Cable Sheath

This facility represents any reinforced passage or opening in, on, under, over or through the ground between the first manhole and the cable vault through which the entrance cable is placed. Associated rates and charges can be found in the Pricing Schedule. All procedures for CLEC Entrance Facility Conduit can be found in the AT&T CLEC On-Line Handbook.

16.0 Virtual Collocation – Cooperative Responsibilities

- 16.1 The Virtual Collocator will work cooperatively with AT&T to develop implementation plans including timelines associated with:
- 16.1.1 Placement of Collocator's fiber into the CO vault,
- 16.1.2 Location and completion of all splicing,
- 16.1.3 Completion of installation of equipment and facilities,

- 16.1.4 Removal of above facilities and equipment,
- To the extent known, the Collocator can provide forecasted information to AT&T on anticipated additional Virtual Collocation requirements,
- To the extent known, the Collocator is encouraged to provide AT&T with a listing of the equipment types that they plan to virtually collocate in AT&T's COs or CEVs, huts and cabinets. This cooperative effort will insure that AT&T personnel are properly trained on Collocator equipment.
- 16.2 Installation of Virtual Collocation Equipment:
- 16.2.1 AT&T does not assume any responsibility for the design, engineering, testing, or performance of the end-to-end connection of the Collocator's equipment, arrangement, or facilities.
- 16.2.2 AT&T will be responsible for using the same engineering practices as it does for its own similar equipment in determining the placement of equipment and engineering routes for all connecting cabling between Collocation equipment.
- In this arrangement, Telecommunications Equipment (also referred to herein as equipment) is furnished by the Collocator and engineered and installed by a AT&T AIS.
- The Collocator and AT&T must jointly accept the installation of the equipment and facilities prior to the installation of any services using the equipment. As part of this acceptance, AT&T will cooperatively test the collocated equipment and facilities with the Collocator.
- 16.3 Repair & Maintenance of Equipment Virtual Collocation Only:
- 16.3.1 Except in emergency situations, the Collocator-owned fiber optic facilities and CO terminating equipment will be repaired only upon the request of the Collocator. In an emergency, AT&T may perform necessary repairs without prior notification. The labor rates specified in the Pricing Schedule apply to AT&T COs and AT&T CEVs, huts and cabinets and are applicable for all repairs performed by AT&T on the Collocator's facilities and equipment.
- When initiating repair requests on Collocator owned equipment, the Collocator must provide AT&T with the location and identification of the equipment and a detailed description of the trouble.
- 16.3.3 Upon notification by the Collocator and availability of spare parts as provided by the Collocator, AT&T will be responsible for repairing the Virtually Collocated equipment at the same standards that it repairs its own equipment.
- The Collocator will request any and all maintenance by AT&T on its Virtually Collocated facilities or equipment. When initiating requests for maintenance on collocated equipment, the Collocator must provide AT&T with the location and identification of the equipment and a detailed description of the maintenance requested.
- 16.3.5 Upon notification by the Collocator and availability of spare parts as provided by the Collocator, AT&T will be responsible for maintaining the Virtually Collocated equipment at the same standards that it maintains its own equipment.
- 16.4 Alarm Maintenance:

- 16.4.1 The Collocator has the ability to purchase its own remote monitoring and alarming equipment.
- 16.4.2 Since the maintenance of the Collocator's equipment is at the direction and control of the Collocator, AT&T will not be responsible for responding to alarms and will only conduct maintenance and repair activities at the direction of the Collocator with the option discussed for during emergencies.

17.0 <u>Interconnection to Others within the same Eligible Structure</u>

- 17.1 Upon receipt of a BFFO, AT&T will permit the Collocator to construct, via an AT&T AIS Tier 1, direct connection facilities, (also known as Collo-to-Collo) to the Collocator's own Physical/Virtual Collocation arrangement and/or another Third Party Physical/Virtual Collocator's Collocation arrangement within the same Eligible Structure. The Collocator may use either copper or optical facilities between the collocated equipment in the same Eligible Structure, subject to the same reasonable safety requirements that AT&T imposes on its own equipment.
- 17.1.1 The Collocator is prohibited from using the Collocation space for the sole or primary purpose of cross-connecting to Third Party collocated Telecommunications Carrier's.
- 17.1.2 The Collocator must utilize an AT&T AIS Tier 1 to place the CLEC to CLEC connection.
- 17.1.3 The CLEC to CLEC connection shall be provisioned using facilities owned by Collocator.
- 17.1.4 With their Application the Collocator shall provide a Letter of Authorization (LOA) from the Third Party collocated Telecommunications Carrier to which the Collocator will be cross-connecting.
- 17.1.5 The CLEC to CLEC connection shall utilize AT&T common cable support structure and will be billed for the use of such structure according to rates in the Pricing Schedule.

18.0 <u>Extraordinary Charges, Special Construction and Custom Work / ICB Charges</u>

- Extraordinary Charges Collocator will be responsible for all extraordinary construction costs, incurred by AT&T to prepare the Collocation space for the installation of Collocator's equipment and for extraordinary costs to maintain the Collocation space for Collocator's equipment on a going-forward basis. Extraordinary costs may include costs for such items as asbestos removal, fire suppression system or containment, modifications or expansion of cable entry facility, increasing the DC power system infrastructure capacity, increasing the capacity of the AC system (if available), or of the existing commercial power facility, installation, maintenance, repair, monitoring of securing measures, conversion of non-Collocation space, or other modifications required by local ordinances. Ordinary costs may become extraordinary by their unusual nature (e.g. volume that is substantially beyond the average or typical Collocation arrangement or request) or its infrequency of occurrence (e.g. construction that will benefit only the requesting Collocator).
- 18.1.1 AT&T may charge a recurring and a non-recurring fee for extraordinary costs on a time-sensitive or time-and-materials basis.
- 18.1.2 An estimate of such costs plus contribution will be provided to the Collocator prior to AT&T commencing such work.

- 18.1.3 AT&T must advise Collocator if extraordinary costs will be incurred within twenty (20) Business Days of the Collocator's complete and accurate Application.
- 18.1.4 Extraordinary costs will only be billed upon receipt of the signed acceptance of AT&T's price quote. Construction will not begin until receipt of the Collocator's signed acceptance.
- 18.1.5 Special Construction and/or Custom work may not be charged to Collocator for any work performed which will benefit or be used by AT&T or other Collocators except on a pro-rated basis where reasonable.

19.0 DC Power Arrangement Provisioning and Power Reduction

- 19.1 In a CO AT&T shall make available -48V DC power to serve the Collocator's equipment. When obtaining DC power from an AT&T Power Source (BDFB or Power Plant), Collocator's fuses and power cables (for the A & B feeds) must be engineered (sized), and installed by Collocator's AT&T AIS Tier 1, in accordance with the number of DC amps requested by Collocator on Collocator's Initial Application or any Subsequent Applications. Collocator is also responsible for contracting with an AT&T AIS Tier 1 to run the power distribution feeder cable from the AT&T Power Source to the equipment in Collocator's Collocation arrangement. The AT&T AIS Tier 1 contracted by Collocator must provide AT&T with a copy of the engineering power specifications prior to the day on which Collocator's equipment becomes operational (hereinafter "Commencement Date"). AT&T will provide the common power feeder cable support structure between the AT&T Power Source and Collocator's Collocation arrangement. Collocator shall contract with an AT&T AIS Tier 1 who shall be responsible for performing those power provisioning activities required to enable Collocator's equipment to become operational, which may include, but are not limited to, the installation, removal or replacement of the following: dedicated power cable support structure within Collocator's Collocation arrangement, power cable feeds and terminations of the power cabling. Collocator and Collocator's AT&T AIS Tier 1 shall comply with all applicable NEC, AT&T TP-76300, Telcordia and ANSI Standards that address power cabling, installation and maintenance.
- 19.2 AT&T will permit Collocator to request DC power in five (5) amp increments from five (5) amps up to forty (40) amps. Above forty amps, DC power will be provisioned in ten (10) amp increments up to one hundred (100) amps from the AT&T Power source.
- 19.3 Collocator Interconnect Power Panel (CIPP) (Options):
- 19.3.1 A Collocator Interconnect Power Panel (CIPP) with maximum 200 amp capacity may be ordered from AT&T or an equivalent panel provided by the Collocator's AT&T AIS Tier 1. At least one (1) DC power panel is required with each application requiring DC Power when designed to provide between 50 and 200 amps per feed of DC current. However the Collocator may substitute the required power panel with an equivalent power panel subject to meeting NEBS Level 1 Safety and review by AT&T technical support. See the Collocation Handbook for additional information.
- 19.4 Eligible Structure Ground Cable Arrangement, Each:
- 19.4.1 The ground cable arrangement is the cabling arrangement designed to provide grounding for equipment within the Collocator's Dedicated Space. Separate Ground Cable Arrangements are required for Integrated and Isolated Ground Planes. AT&T provides an Integrated

Ground Plane to serve the Collocator's equipment in the same manner as AT&T equipment. Requests for an "Isolated" Ground Plane will be treated on an ICB basis.

- 19.5 Power Reduction:
- 19.5.1 The Collocator may request to decrease the amount of existing power available to a Collocation Arrangement. This can be done either by disconnecting and removing a power cable feed or by replacing the existing fuse with a fuse of a lower breakdown rating on a power cable feed. If the Collocator desires to disconnect a power arrangement (A&B feed), the Collocator will be responsible for hiring an AT&T AIS Tier 1 to remove the terminations at both ends of the power cable feed and cut cables up to the AT&T rack level that make up the power arrangement. If the Collocator desires to reduce the amperage on a power cable feed, the Collocator will be responsible for paying the costs necessary to change the fuse that serves the A&B feeds at the AT&T power source. In either case, the Collocator must maintain a minimum amount of power on at least one power arrangement (A&B feed) to service their Collocation Arrangement when submitting their power reduction request. The Collocator shall submit an augment application in order to process this request.
- 19.5.2 If the Collocator desires to only reduce the fuse capacity on an existing power arrangement (A&B feed) rather than disconnect and remove cable to an existing power arrangement, they may only reduce the fuse size to the lowest power amp increment offered in this Attachment referenced in 19.2 above. Different minimum amp increments apply for power arrangements fed from either an AT&T BDFB or an AT&T power plant. When the Collocator is requesting to reduce the fuse capacity only, the fees referenced in the Pricing Schedule will apply. When the Collocator has only one power arrangement (A&B feed) serving their Collocation Arrangement, a fuse reduction is the only power reduction option available to the Collocator.
- When a power reduction request involves a fuse change only on a power arrangement serviced from the AT&T BDFB (e.g. power arrangements less than or equal to a fifty (50) amp A feed and a fifty 50) amp B feed) the Collocator must hire an AT&T AIS Tier 1 to coordinate fuse changes at the AT&T BDFB. Applicable fees referenced in Pricing Schedule will still apply. When a power reduction request involves a fuse change on a power arrangement serviced from the AT&T Power Plant (e.g. power arrangements consisting of a one-hundred (100) amp A feed and a one-hundred (100) amp B feed and above), the Collocator must hire an AT&T AIS Tier 1 power supplier to coordinate the fuse changes at the AT&T power plant.
- When a power reduction request requires disconnecting and removing a power cable feed from either the AT&T's BDFB (Battery Distribution Fuse Bay) or power plant, the AT&T AIS Tier 1 will perform the power cable removal work up to the rack level.. Applicable fees referenced in Pricing Schedule will apply. Within thirty (30) calendar days after submitting its power reduction request to disconnect and remove a power arrangement, the Collocator must perform the following activity:
- 19.5.4.1 Remove terminations at both ends of the power cable feed and cut cables up to the AT&T rack level. Collocator must use a AT&T AIS Tier 1 for this procedure and that supplier must follow TP76300 guidelines for cutting and capping the cable at the rack level.

- 19.6 When the Collocator has multiple power arrangement serving a Collocation Arrangement (e.g., one power arrangement consisting of fifty (50) amps on the A feed and fifty (50) amps on the B feed and a second power arrangement consisting of twenty (20) amps on the A feed and twenty (20) amps on the B feed), the Collocator has the option of either fusing down the fifty (50) amp power arrangement (A&B feed) or disconnecting and removing the power cable feed from the fifty (50) amp power arrangement (A&B feed). If the Collocator chooses to disconnect and remove the power cable feed from a power arrangement (A&B feed), then the charges referenced in Pricing Schedule will apply. If the Collocator has multiple power arrangements (A&B feed) where they can request both a fuse reduction and a power cable removal for one Collocation Arrangement [e.g. reduce one power arrangement from fifty (50) amps (A&B feed) to twenty (20) amps (A&B feed) and remove the power cable from a second power arrangement from fifty (50) amps (A&B feed) to 5 amps (A&B feed)], then the project management fee for power cable removal referenced in the Pricing Schedule will apply in addition to the individual charges referenced in the Pricing Schedule associated with the overall power reduction request.
- 19.7 For any power reduction request (one which involves either a disconnect and removal, refusing only, or a combination of the two), the Collocator must submit an augment application for this request along with the appropriate application and project management fees referenced in the Pricing Schedule. The same Augment intervals that are outlined in this Attachment for adding power will apply to power reduction requests.

20.0 Collocation In CEV'S, HUTS And CABINETS

- 20.1 Remote Terminals When the requirements of this Agreement are met, collocation will be allowed in Controlled Environmental Vaults (CEV's), Huts and Cabinets and other AT&T owned or controlled premises where Collocation is practical and Technically Feasible, e.g. where heat dissipation is not severely limited and there is sufficient space for Collocator's equipment.
- 20.2 <u>AT&T-13STATE</u> will assign space in a RT in two-inch vertical mounting space increments within a CEV, Hut or cabinet for the placement of Collocator's equipment. The number of two-inch vertical mounting spaces required is determined by the size of the equipment to be placed plus additional space required for heat dissipation and ventilation of the equipment to be placed in adjacent equipment. Refer to the Pricing Schedule for rates.
- 20.3 <u>AT&T SOUTHEAST REGION 9-STATE</u> will also assign space in a RT in single bay increments within a CEV, Hut or cabinet for the placement of Collocator's equipment. The number of bays required is determined by the size of the equipment to be placed plus additional space required for heat dissipation and ventilation of the equipment to be placed in adjacent equipment. Refer to the Pricing Schedule for rates and charges.
- AT&T: RT Collocation Arrangements AT&T shall make available -48V DC power for Collocator's RT Collocation arrangement at an AT&T power source within the RT. The charge for power shall be assessed as part of the MRCs per the Pricing Schedule. If the power requirements for Collocator's equipment exceed the capacity available, then such additional power requirements shall be assessed on an individual case basis.

Attachment 5

Access to Numbers and Number Portability

TABLE OF CONTENTS

1.	Non-Discriminatory Access to Telephone Numbers	3
2.	Local Number Portability	4
3	Service Order Charges	5
J.	bettiee of det charges	
4.	Intentionally Left Blank	5

ACCESS TO NUMBERS AND NUMBER PORTABILITY

1. Non-Discriminatory Access to Telephone Numbers

- During the term of this Agreement, where CLEC is utilizing its own switch, CLEC shall contact the North American Numbering Plan Administrator (NANPA), or, where applicable, the relevant Number Pool Administrator for the assignment of numbering resources.
- Where AT&T provides local switching or resold services to CLEC, AT&T will provide CLEC with access to available telephone numbers as defined by applicable FCC rules and regulations on a first come first served basis. CLEC acknowledges that such access to numbers shall be in accordance with the appropriate FCC rules and regulations. CLEC may designate up to a forecasted six (6) months supply of available numbers as intermediate (an available number provided to CLEC) telephone numbers per rate center if the following conditions are met:
- 1.2.1 CLEC must: (1) indicate that all of the intermediate numbers currently held by CLEC in each rate center where CLEC will be requesting intermediate telephone numbers have six (6) or less months to exhaust; (2) supply projected monthly telephone number demand on a rate center basis for the coming twelve (12) months for each rate center where CLEC will be requesting intermediate telephone numbers; and, (3) demonstrate that the utilization level on current intermediate numbers held by CLEC in the rate center where CLEC is requesting telephone numbers has reached at least seventy-five percent (75%).
- 1.2.2 The above information will be provided by CLEC by submitting to AT&T a fully completed "CO Code Assignments Months To Exhaust Certification Worksheet TN Level" (MTE Worksheet), Appendix B to the Central Office Code (NXX) Assignments Guidelines, INC 95-0407-008 for each rate center where CLEC will be requesting intermediate telephone numbers. The utilization level is calculated by dividing all intermediate numbers currently assigned by CLEC to End Users by the total number of intermediate numbers held by CLEC in the rate center and multiplying the result by one hundred (100).
- 1.2.3 If fulfilling CLEC's request for intermediate numbers results in AT&T having to submit a request for additional telephone numbers to a national numbering administrator (either NANPA CO Code Administration or NeuStar Pooling Administration or their successors), AT&T will submit the required numbering request to the national numbering administrator to satisfy CLEC's request for intermediate numbers. AT&T will also pursue all appropriate steps (including submitting a safety valve request (petition) to the appropriate Commission if the numbering request is denied by the national administrator) to satisfy CLEC's

request for intermediate numbers. In these cases, AT&T is not obligated to fulfill the request by CLEC for intermediate numbers unless, and until, AT&T's request for additional numbering resources is granted.

- 1.2.4 CLEC agrees to supply supporting information for any numbering request and/or safety valve request that AT&T files pursuant to Section 1.2.3 above.
- 1.3 CLEC acknowledges that there may be instances where there is an industry shortage of available telephone numbers in a number plan area (NPA). These instances occur where a jeopardy status has been declared by NANPA and the industry has determined that limiting the assignment of new numbers is the appropriate method to employ until the jeopardy can be alleviated. In such NPA jeopardy situations where assignment of new numbers is restricted per the jeopardy guidelines developed by the industry, AT&T may request that CLEC cancel all or a portion of its unassigned intermediate numbers. CLEC's consent to AT&T's request shall not be unreasonably withheld.

2. Local Number Portability

- 2.1 The Parties will offer LNP in accordance with rules, regulations and guidelines adopted by the Commission, the FCC and industry fora.
- 2.2 <u>Service Management System (SMS) Administration.</u> The Parties will work cooperatively with other local service providers to establish and maintain contracts for the LNP SMS.
- 2.3 <u>Network Architecture.</u> The Parties agree to adhere to applicable FCC rules and orders governing LNP network architecture.
- 2.4 <u>Signaling.</u> In connection with LNP, each Party agrees to use SS7 signaling in accordance with applicable FCC rules and orders.
- 2.5 <u>N-1 Query.</u> The Parties agree to adhere to applicable FCC rules and orders governing LNP N-1 queries.
- 2.6 Porting of Reserved Numbers and Suspended Lines. End Users of each Party may port numbers, via LNP, that are in a denied state or that are on suspend status. In addition, End Users of each Party may port reserved numbers that the End User has paid to reserve. Portable reserved numbers are identified on the Customer Service Record (CSR). In anticipation of porting from one Party to the other Party, a Party's End User may reserve additional telephone numbers and include them with the numbers that are subsequently ported to the other Party. It is not necessary to restore a denied number before it is ported.
- 2.7 <u>Splitting of Number Groups.</u> The Parties shall permit blocks of subscriber numbers (including, but not limited to, Direct Inward Dial (DID) numbers and MultiServ groups) to be split in connection with an LNP request. AT&T and CLEC shall permit End Users who port a portion of DID numbers to retain DID service on the remaining portion of numbers. If a Party requests porting a range of

DID numbers smaller than a whole block, that Party shall pay the applicable charges for doing so as set forth in Attachment 2. In the event no rate is set forth in Attachment 2, then the Parties shall negotiate a rate for such services.

- 2.8 The Parties will set Location Routing Number (LRN) unconditional or ten (10) digit triggers where applicable. Where triggers are set, the porting Party will remove the ported number at the same time the trigger is removed.
- A trigger order is a service order issued in advance of the porting of a number. A trigger order 1) initiates call queries to the AIN SS7 network in advance of the number being ported; and 2) provides for the new service provider to be in control of when a number ports.
- 2.10 Where triggers are not set, the Parties shall coordinate the porting of the number between service providers so as to minimize service interruptions to the End User.
- 2.11 AT&T and CLEC will work cooperatively to implement changes to LNP process flows ordered by the FCC or as recommended by standard industry foras addressing LNP.
- Where CLEC utilizes AT&T's LNP Query Service, AT&T shall bill and CLEC shall pay the query charge associated with LNP Query Service as set forth in Attachment 2. To receive the LNP Query Service charge set forth in Attachment 2, CLEC shall fill out and submit the Interconnection data sheet for AT&T LNP Query Service. The form can be obtained on AT&T CLEC Online website under AT&T LNP Query Service and click on forms. Once the form has been filled out and submitted the LNP Query charge will take effect on the approved date. This charge is not subject to the resale discount set forth in Attachment 1.

3. Service Order Charges

3.1 The terms, conditions and rates for OSS utilized in connection with LNP are as set forth in the Pricing Schedule.

4. Intentionally Left Blank

ATTACHMENT 6 – ATTACHMENT OSS-RESALE & UNE PAGE 1 OF 16 AT&T-13STATE/ALEC, INC.

ATTACHMENT OSS - RESALE & UNEs

TABLE OF CONTENTS

INTRODUCTION	1
UNBUNDLING REQUIREMENTS	2
GENERAL CONDITIONS	3
PRE-ORDERING	4
ORDERING/PROVISIONING	5
MAINTENANCE/REPAIR	6
BILLING	7
REMOTE ACCESS FACILITY	8
DATA CONNECTION SECURITY REQUIREMENTS	9
OPERATIONAL READINESS TEST (ORT) FOR ORDERING/PROVISIONING AND REPAIR/MAINTENANCE INTERFACES	
OSS TRAINING COURSES	11
OSS CHARGES FOR SYSTEM ACCESS AND CONNECTIVITY	12
MISCELLANEOUS CHARGES	13
SERVICE BUREAU PROVIDER ARRANGEMENTS FOR SHARED ACCESS TO OSS	14

ATTACHMENT OSS (ACCESS TO OPERATIONS SUPPORT SYSTEMS FUNCTIONS)

1. INTRODUCTION

- 1.1 This Attachment sets forth terms and conditions for nondiscriminatory access to Operations Support Systems (OSS) "functions" to ALEC, Inc. (for purposes of this attachment is defined as CLEC for pre-ordering, ordering, provisioning, maintenance/repair, and billing provided by the applicable AT&T Inc. owned Incumbent Local Exchange Carrier (ILEC). With respect to all matters covered by this Attachment, the Parties will comply with the final SBC/Ameritech POR for Uniform and Enhanced OSS (Uniform POR) as approved by FCC on September 22, 2000.
- 1.2 "LSC" means the Local Service Center (LSC) for AT&T.
- 1.3 "LOC" means the Local Operations Center (LOC) for AT&T.
- 1.4 "Service Bureau Provider" For purposes of this Agreement, Service Bureau Provider (SBP) is a company which has been engaged by a CLEC to act on its behalf for purposes of accessing AT&T OSS application-to-application interfaces via a dedicated connection over which multiple CLECs' local service transactions are transported.

2. UNBUNDLING REQUIREMENTS

2.1 This Attachment is for OSS transactions related to UNEs (as provided in Attachment 2), and Resold service which AT&T provides under this Interconnection Agreement (ICA service(s)). Should AT&T no longer be obligated to provide a UNE under the terms of this Agreement, AT&T shall no longer be obligated to offer access and use of OSS for that ICA service.

3. GENERAL CONDITIONS

Resale and Unbundled Network Elements (UNE) functions will be accessible via electronic interface(s), as described herein, where such functions are available. The Parties agree that electronic order processing is more efficient than manual order processing. During implementation the Parties will negotiate a threshold volume of orders after which electronic ordering is required. Once CLEC is submitting more than the agreed to threshold amount, but not later than twelve (12) months from the Effective Date of this Agreement, CLEC will no longer submit orders manually (and AT&T shall not be required to accept and process manual orders) except when the electronic order processing is unavailable for a substantial period of time, or where a given order cannot be processed electronically.

3.2 **Proper Use of OSS Interfaces**

3.2.1 For AT&T, CLEC agrees to utilize AT&T electronic interfaces, as described herein, only for the purposes specifically provided herein. In addition, CLEC agrees that such use will comply with AT&T's Data Connection Security Requirements as identified in Section 9 of this Attachment. Failure to comply with such security guidelines may result in forfeiture of electronic access to OSS functionality. In addition, CLEC shall be responsible for and indemnifies AT&T against any cost, expense or liability relating to any unauthorized entry or access into, or use or manipulation of AT&T's OSS from

- CLEC systems, workstations or terminals or by CLEC employees, agents, or any third party gaining access through information and/or facilities obtained from or utilized by CLEC and shall pay AT&T for any and all damages caused by such unauthorized entry.
- 3.3 Within AT&T regions, CLEC's access to pre-order functions described in 4.2.2 will only be utilized to view Customer Proprietary Network Information (CPNI) of another carrier's End User where CLEC has obtained an authorization from the End User for release of CPNI.
- 3.3.1 In AT&T regions, CLEC must maintain records of individual customers' authorizations for change in local exchange service and release of CPNI which adhere to all requirements of state and federal law, as applicable.
- 3.3.2 This section applies to AT&T CALIFORNIA ONLY. For consumer End Users served directly by CLEC, prior to accessing such information, CLEC shall, on its own behalf and on behalf of AT&T CALIFORNIA, comply with all applicable requirements of Section 2891 of the California Public Utilities Code and 47 USC 222 (and implementing FCC decisions thereunder), and, where accessing such information via an electronic interface, CLEC shall have obtained an authorization to become the End User's local service provider. Accessing such information by CLEC shall constitute certification that CLEC is in compliance with applicable requirements of Section 2891 and Section 222 (and implementing FCC decisions thereunder) and has complied with the prior sentence. CLEC shall receive and retain such information in conformance with the requirements of 47 USC 222 (and implementing FCC decisions thereunder). CLEC agrees to indemnify, defend and hold harmless AT&T CALIFORNIA against any claim made by a consumer End User served directly by CLEC or governmental entity against AT&T CALIFORNIA or CLEC under Section 2891 or Section 222 (and implementing FCC decisions thereunder) or for any breach by CLEC of this section.
- 3.3.3 Throughout AT&T region, CLEC is solely responsible for determining whether proper authorization has been obtained from its End User and holds AT&T harmless from any loss on account of CLEC's failure to obtain proper CPNI consent from an End User.
- 3.4 By utilizing electronic interfaces to access OSS functions, CLEC agrees to perform accurate and correct ordering including Resale services and UNEs. Rates and charges are subject to the terms of this Agreement and applicable tariffs are dependent on region of operation. CLEC is also responsible for all actions of its employees using any of AT&T's OSS systems. As such, CLEC agrees to accept and pay all reasonable costs or expenses, including labor costs, incurred by AT&T caused by any and all inaccurate ordering or usage of the OSS, if such costs are not already recovered through other charges assessed by AT&T to CLEC. In addition, CLEC agrees to indemnify and hold AT&T harmless against any claim made by an End User of CLEC or other third parties against AT&T caused by or related to CLEC's use of any AT&T OSS.
- In the event AT&T has good cause to believe that CLEC has used AT&T OSS in a way that conflicts with this Agreement or Applicable Law, AT&T-owned ILEC in whose territory CLEC is doing business shall give CLEC written notice describing the alleged misuse ("Notice of Misuse"). CLEC shall immediately refrain from the alleged misuse until such time that CLEC responds in writing to the Notice of Misuse, which shall be provided to AT&T within twenty (20) calendar days after receipt of the

- Notice of Misuse. In the event CLEC agrees with the allegation of misuse, CLEC shall refrain from the alleged misuse during the term of this Agreement.
- In the event CLEC does not agree that the CLEC's use of AT&T OSS is inconsistent with this Agreement or Applicable Law, then the parties agree to the following steps:
- 3.6.1 If such misuse involves improper access of pre-order applications or involves a violation of the security guidelines contained herein, or negatively affects another OSS user's ability to use OSS, CLEC shall continue to refrain from using the particular OSS functionality in the manner alleged by AT&T to be improper, until CLEC has implemented a mutually agreeable remedy to the alleged misuse.
- 3.6.2 To remedy the misuse for the balance of the agreement, the Parties will work together as necessary to mutually determine a permanent resolution for the balance of the term of the agreement.
- 3.7 In order to determine whether CLEC has engaged in the alleged misuse described in the Notice of Misuse, and for good cause shown, AT&T shall have the right to conduct an audit of CLEC's use of the AT&T OSS. Such audit shall be limited to auditing those aspects of CLEC's use of the AT&T OSS that relate to the allegation of misuse as set forth in the Notice of Misuse. AT&T shall give ten (10) calendar days advance written notice of its intent to audit CLEC ("Audit Notice") under this Section 3.7, and shall identify the type of information needed for the audit. Such Audit Notice may not precede the Notice of Misuse. Within a reasonable time following the Audit Notice, but no less than fourteen (14) calendar days after the date of the notice (unless otherwise agreed by the Parties), CLEC shall provide AT&T with access to the requested information in any reasonably requested format, at an appropriate CLEC location, unless otherwise agreed to by the Parties. The audit shall be at AT&T's expense. All information obtained through such an audit shall be deemed proprietary and/or confidential and subject to confidential treatment without necessity for marking such information confidential. AT&T agrees that it shall only use employees or outside parties to conduct the audit who do not have marketing, strategic analysis, competitive assessment or similar responsibilities within AT&T.
- 3.8 When Resale service and UNE order functions are not available via an electronic interface for the pre-order, ordering and provisioning processes, AT&T and CLEC will use manual processes. Should AT&T develop electronic interfaces for these functions for itself, AT&T will make electronic access available to CLEC within the specific operating region.
- 3.9 The Information Services (I.S.) Call Center for the AT&T region provides for technical support function of electronic OSS interfaces. CLEC will also provide a single point of contact for technical issues related to the CLEC's electronic interfaces.
- 3.10 The Parties will follow the final adopted guidelines of "AT&T 13-State Competitive Local Exchange Carrier (CLEC) OSS Interface Change Management Process", developed in collaboration with CLECs. This plan may be modified from time to time in accordance with the Change Management principles.
- 3.11 AT&T will and CLEC may participate in the Ordering and Billing Forum (OBF) to establish and conform to uniform industry guidelines for electronic interfaces for preorder, ordering, and provisioning. Neither Party waives its rights as participants in such forums or in the implementation of the guidelines. To achieve system functionality as

quickly as possible, the Parties acknowledge that AT&T may deploy interfaces with requirements developed in advance of industry guidelines. Thus, subsequent modifications may be necessary to comply with emerging guidelines. CLEC and AT&T are individually responsible for evaluating the risk of developing their respective systems in advance of guidelines and agree to support their own system modifications to comply with new requirements. In addition, AT&T has the right to define Local Service Request (LSR) Usage requirements according to the General Section 1.0, paragraph 1.4 of the practices in the OBF Local Service Ordering Guidelines (LSOG), which states: "Options described in this practice may not be applicable to individual providers tariffs; therefore, use of either the field or valid entries within the field is based on the providers tariffs/practices."

- 3.12 Due to enhancements and on-going development of access to AT&T OSS functions, certain interfaces described in this Attachment may be modified, temporarily unavailable or may be phased out after execution of this Attachment. AT&T shall provide proper notice of interface phase-out as required by the Change Management Process.
- 3.13 CLEC is responsible for obtaining operating system software and hardware to access AT&T OSS functions. All hardware and software requirements are specified in: "Competitive Local Exchange Carrier (CLEC) Operations Support System Interconnection Procedures", or any other documents or interface requirements subsequently generated by AT&T for any of its regions.

4. PRE-ORDERING

- 4.1 AT&T will provide real time access to pre-order functions to support CLEC ordering of Resale services and UNEs. The Parties acknowledge that ordering requirements necessitate the use of current, real time pre-order information to accurately build service orders. The following lists represent pre-order functions that are available to CLEC so that CLEC order requests may be created to comply with AT&T region-specific ordering requirements.
- 4.2 Pre-Ordering Functions for Resale Services and UNEs Include
- 4.2.1 Feature/Service Availability
- 4.2.1.1 <u>Feature Inquiry</u> provides feature and service availability by WTN, NPA/NXX, and CLLI Code (as applicable).
- 4.2.1.2 <u>PIC/LPIC Inquiry</u> provides Primary Interexchange Carrier (PIC) options for intraLATA toll and interLATA toll.
- 4.2.2 <u>Customer Service Information CSI Inquiry</u>

Access to AT&T retail or resold CPNI and account information for pre-ordering will include: billing name, service address, billing address, service and feature subscription, directory listing information, and long distance carrier identity. CLEC agrees that CLEC's representatives will not access the information specified in this subsection until after the CLEC has obtained authorization from the End User for release of CPNI which complies with conditions as described in section 3.3 of this Attachment.

4.2.3 <u>Telephone Number Inquiry</u>

AT&T provides a <u>Telephone Number Reservation Inquiry</u>, a <u>Cancel Reservation</u> function, and also provides a <u>Telephone Number Confirmation Inquiry</u> function.

- 4.2.4 <u>Scheduling Inquiry/Availability</u>
- 4.2.4.1 <u>Due Date Inquiry</u> provides next available dates for the End User (where available).
- 4.2.4.2 <u>Dispatch Inquiry</u> provides information to indicate whether dispatch is required.
- 4.2.5 <u>Address Validation Inquiry</u>

AT&T provides address validation function.

4.3 The Following are Pre-Order Functions Specific to UNEs

4.3.1 Loop Pre-Qualification Inquiry

AT&T provides a loop pre-qualification inquiry function.

4.3.2 <u>Loop Qualification Inquiry</u>

AT&T provides a loop qualification inquiry function.

4.3.3 Common Language Location Indicator (CLLI) Inquiry

AT&T provides CLLI code inquiry function.

4.3.4 Connecting Facility Assignment (CFA) Inquiry

AT&T provides a CFA inquiry function.

4.3.5 <u>Network Channel/Network Channel Interface (NC/NCI) Inquiry</u>

AT&T provides a NC/NCI inquiry function.

- 4.4 Electronic Access to Pre-Order Functions
- 4.4.1 Resale and UNE Pre-Order Interface Availability
- 4.4.1.1 Enhanced Verigate is the 13-state uniform pre-order GUI interface available in AT&T to provide the pre-ordering functions listed in sections 4.2 and 4.3. Enhanced Verigate is accessible via a web-based Toolbar.
- 4.4.1.2 An industry standard EDI/CORBA Pre-ordering Gateway is provided by AT&T. This pre-ordering gateway supports two structural protocols, EDI and CORBA, as recommended by the technical industry committees. EDI/CORBA, is the 13-state uniform pre-order application-to-application interface that can be integrated with the CLEC's own negotiation system and that supports both Resale services and UNEs.
- 4.5 Other Pre-Order Function Availability
- 4.5.1 Where pre-ordering functions are not available electronically, CLEC will manually request this information from the LSC, dependent on operating region, for inclusion on the service order request.
- 4.5.2 Data Validation Files are available for the purpose of providing requesting CLECs with an alternate method of acquiring pre-ordering information that is considered relatively static. Upon request, AT&T will provide CLECs with any of the following Data Validation Files via Connect: Direct, CD-ROM, or downloadable via the pre-order GUI Enhanced Verigate. Due to its size, the Street Address Guide (SAG) will be available only via Connect:Direct, and CD-ROM.

Data Validation Files:

SAG (Street Address Guide)
Feature/Service Availability by Switch
Directory Names
Class of Service Codes
USOC (Universal Service Order Codes)
Community Names
Yellow Page Headings
PIC/LPIC (InterLATA/IntraLATA)

5. ORDERING/PROVISIONING

5.1 AT&T provides access to ordering functions (as measured from the time AT&T receives accurate service requests from the interface) to support CLEC provisioning of Resale services and UNEs via one or more electronic interfaces. To order Resale services and UNEs, CLEC will format the service request to identify what features, services, or elements it wishes AT&T to provision in accordance with applicable AT&T ordering requirements. AT&T will provide CLEC access to one or more of the following systems or interfaces.

5.2 Service Order Request System Availability

- 5.2.1 AT&T makes available to CLEC an Electronic Data Interchange (EDI) application-to-application interface for transmission of Local Service Requests (LSR) as defined by the OBF, consistent with AT&T Local Service Ordering Requirements (LSOR), and via EDI mapping as defined by TCIF. In ordering and provisioning of Resale services or UNEs, CLEC and AT&T will utilize industry guidelines developed by OBF and TCIF EDI to transmit data based upon AT&T Resale service and UNE ordering requirements, dependent on operating region. In addition, Local Number Portability (LNP) will be ordered consistent with the OBF LSR and EDI process.
- 5.2.2 For AT&T, web-based LEX is the 13-state uniform ordering GUI interface that provides access to the uniform ordering functions for Resale services and UNEs. Web-based LEX is accessible via a web-based Toolbar.
- 5.2.3 In ordering and provisioning Unbundled Dedicated Transport and local interconnection trunks, CLEC and AT&T will utilize industry ASR guidelines developed by OBF based upon AT&T ordering requirements.

5.3 Provisioning for Resale Services and UNEs in AT&T

AT&T will provision Resale services and UNEs as detailed in CLEC order requests. Access to status on such orders will be provided via the following electronic interfaces:

- 5.3.1 For AT&T, Order Status and Provisioning Order Status functionality is provided through the Enhanced Verigate interface which will allow CLEC to check service order status.
- 5.3.2 For EDI ordering, AT&T will provide, and CLEC shall use, an EDI interface for transferring and receiving orders, Firm Order Confirmation (FOC), service completion, and, as available, other provisioning data and information.

6. MAINTENANCE/REPAIR

- 6.1 Two electronic interfaces are accessible in each region to place, and check the status of, trouble reports for both Resale services and UNEs. Upon request, CLEC may access these functions via the following methods:
- 6.1.1 In AT&T, Electronic Bonding Trouble Administration Graphical User Interface (EBTA-GUI) is the 13-state uniform GUI interface that allows CLEC to perform Mechanized Loop Testing (MLT), issue trouble tickets, view status, and view trouble history on-line.
- 6.1.2 In AT&T, Electronic Bonding Trouble Administration (EBTA) is the 13-state uniform application-to-application interface that is available for trouble report submission and status updates. EBTA conforms to ANSI guidelines T1:227:1995, T1.228:1995 and T1.262:1998, Electronic Communications Implementation Committee (ECIC) Trouble Report Format Definition (TFRD) Number 1 as defined in ECIC document ECIC/TRA/95-003, and all guidelines referenced within those documents, as mutually agreed upon by CLEC and AT&T. Functions currently implemented include Enter Trouble, Request Trouble Report Status, Add Trouble Information, Modify Trouble Report Attributes, Trouble Report Attribute Value Change Notification, and Cancel Trouble Report, as explained in 6 and 9 of ANSI T1.228:1995. CLEC and AT&T will exchange requests over a mutually agreeable X.25-based network.

7. BILLING

- 7.1 AT&T will bill CLEC for Resold services and UNEs. AT&T will send associated billing information to CLEC as necessary to allow CLEC to perform billing functions. At minimum AT&T will provide CLEC billing information in a paper format, or via magnetic tape, as agreed to between CLEC and AT&T. Other alternate bill media, such as CD-ROM and DVD, will be made available to CLEC consistent with the individual state tariff provisions.
- 7.2 Electronic access to billing information for Resale services will also be available via the following interfaces:
- 7.2.1 In AT&T, CLEC may receive a mechanized bill format via the EDI 811 transaction set.
- 7.2.2 For Resale Services in <u>AT&T SOUTHWEST REGION 5-STATE</u>, CLEC may receive Bill PlusTM, an electronic version of its bill, as described in, and in accordance with, <u>AT&T SOUTHWEST REGION 5-STATE</u>'s Local Exchange Tariff.
- 7.2.3 For Resale Services in <u>AT&T SOUTHWEST REGION 5-STATE</u>, CLEC may view billing information through the Bill Information interface. Bill Information will be accessible via AT&T SOUTHWEST REGION 5-STATE Classic Toolbar.
- 7.2.4 In AT&T, CLEC may receive electronically a Daily Usage Extract. On a daily basis, this feed provides information on the usage billed to its accounts for Resale services in the industry standardized EMI format.
- 7.2.5 AT&T will provide Loss Notifications. This notification alerts CLEC that a change requested by another telecommunications provider has been completed and, as a result, the Local Service Provider associated with a given telephone number has been changed. It will be provided via the uniform ordering application-to-application

- interface using the EDI 836 transaction, and will also be available via the uniform ordering GUI interface, LEX.
- 7.3 Electronic access to billing information for UNEs will also be available via the following interfaces:
- 7.3.1 In <u>AT&T SOUTHWEST REGION 5-STATE</u>, CLEC may view billing information through the Bill Information interface. Bill Information will be accessible via <u>AT&T SOUTHWEST REGION 5-STATE</u> Classic Toolbar.
- 7.3.2 In AT&T, CLEC may receive a Daily Usage Extract electronically, on a daily basis, with information on the usage billed to its accounts for UNEs in the industry standardized Exchange Message Interface (EMI) format.
- 7.3.3 In AT&T, CLEC may receive a uniform loss notification via EDI 836 transaction or via the uniform GUI interface, LEX. For UNEs this loss notification indicates when CLEC's End Users, utilizing AT&T ports, change their Competitive Local Exchange Carrier.

8. REMOTE ACCESS FACILITY

- 8.1 CLEC must access OSS interfaces via a CLEC Remote Access Facility. For the AT&T SOUTHWEST REGION 5-STATE region, the LRAF located in Dallas, TX will be used. The PRAF in Fairfield, CA handles the AT&T-2STATE region. The ARAF, located in Northbrook, IL, serves AT&T MIDWEST REGION 5-STATE and the SRAF in New Haven, CT, handles the AT&T CONNECTICUT region. Each of these four xRAFs will provide CLECs dedicated access to the uniform application-to-application and Graphical User Interfaces. Connection to these remote access facilities will be established via a "port" either through dial-up or direct connection as described in Section 8.2. CLEC may utilize a port to access AT&T OSS interfaces to perform the supported functions in any AT&T where CLEC has executed an Attachment OSS. OSS applications that are accessible through the Internet will also go through a secured Remote Access Facility.
- 8.2 For AT&T, CLEC may use three types of access: Switched, Private Line, and Frame Relay. For Private Line and Frame Relay "Direct Connections," the connecting CLEC is responsible for providing CLEC router, and all network equipment (including Channel Service Units/Data Service Units(CSU/DSU)) and circuit connection(s) up to the AT&T ILEC company point of demarcation. The demarcation point shall be the interface at the LRAF, PRAF, ARAF, or SRAF according to AT&T "Competitive Local Exchange Carrier (CLEC) Operations Support System Interconnection Procedures". Switched Access "Dial-up Connections" require CLEC to provide its own modems and connection to the <u>AT&T SOUTHWEST REGION 5-STATE</u> LRAF, <u>AT&T-2STATE</u> PRAF, <u>AT&T MIDWEST REGION 5-STATE</u> ARAF, and <u>AT&T CONNECTICUT</u> SRAF. CLEC shall pay the cost of the call if Switched Access is used. Connections via the Public Internet require CLEC to connect to an ISP of their choice and use one of the HTTPS URLs associated with access to AT&T OSS via the public internet.
- 8.3 For AT&T, CLEC shall use TCP/IP to access AT&T OSS via the LRAF, ARAF, SRAF, and the PRAF. In addition, each CLEC shall have one valid Internet Protocol (IP) network address per region. CLEC shall maintain a user ID / password unique to

each individual for accessing an AT&T OSS on CLEC's behalf. CLEC shall provide estimates regarding its volume of transactions, number of concurrent users, desired number of private line or dial-up (switched) connections, and length of a typical session.

8.4 For AT&T, CLEC shall attend and participate in implementation meetings to discuss CLEC LRAF/PRAF/ARAF/SRAF access plans in detail and schedule testing of such connections.

9. DATA CONNECTION SECURITY REQUIREMENTS

9.1 CLEC agrees that interconnection of CLEC data facilities with AT&T data facilities for access to OSS will be in compliance with AT&T's "Competitive Local Exchange Carrier (CLEC) Operations Support System Interconnection Procedures" document current at the time of initial connection to a RAF. The following additional terms in this Section 9 govern direct and dial up connections between CLEC and the PRAF, LRAF, ARAF and SRAF for access to OSS interfaces.

9.2 **Joint Security Requirements**

- 9.2.1 Both Parties will maintain accurate and auditable records that monitor user authentication and machine integrity and confidentiality (e.g., password assignment and aging, chronological logs configured, system accounting data, etc.).
- 9.2.2 Both Parties shall maintain accurate and complete records detailing the individual data connections and systems to which they have granted the other Party access or interface privileges. These records will include, but are not limited to, user ID assignment, user request records, system configuration, time limits of user access or system interfaces. These records should be kept until the termination of this Agreement or the termination of the requested access by the identified individual. Either Party may initiate a compliance review of the connection records to verify that only the agreed to connections are in place and that the connection records are accurate.
- 9.2.3 CLEC shall immediately notify the ISCC when a employee user ID is no longer valid (e.g. employee termination or movement to another department).
- 9.2.4 Both Parties shall use an industry standard virus detection software program at all times. The Parties shall immediately advise each other by telephone upon actual knowledge that a virus or other malicious code has been transmitted to the other Party.
- 9.2.5 All physical access to equipment and services required to transmit data will be in secured locations. Verification of authorization will be required for access to all such secured locations. A secured location is where walls and doors are constructed and arranged to serve as barriers and to provide uniform protection for all equipment used in the data connections which are made as a result of the user's access to either the CLEC or AT&T network. At a minimum, this shall include: access doors equipped with card reader control or an equivalent authentication procedure and/or device, and egress doors which generate a real-time alarm when opened and which are equipped with tamper resistant and panic hardware as required to meet building and safety standards.
- 9.2.6 Both Parties shall maintain accurate and complete records on the card access system or lock and key administration to the rooms housing the equipment utilized to make the

connection(s) to the other Party's network. These records will include management of card or key issue, activation or distribution and deactivation.

9.3 Additional Responsibilities of Both Parties

- 9.3.1 <u>Modem/DSU Maintenance And Use Policy:</u> To the extent the access provided hereunder involves the support and maintenance of CLEC equipment on AT&T's premises, such maintenance will be provided under the terms of the "Competitive Local Exchange Carrier (CLEC) Operations Support System Interconnection Procedures" document cited above.
- 9.3.2 <u>Monitoring:</u> Each Party will monitor its own network relating to any user's access to the Party's networks, processing systems, and applications. This information may be collected, retained, and analyzed to identify potential security risks without notice. This information may include, but is not limited to, trace files, statistics, network addresses, and the actual data or screens accessed or transferred.
- 9.3.3 Each Party shall notify the other Party's security organization immediately upon initial discovery of actual or suspected unauthorized access to, misuse of, or other "at risk" conditions regarding the identified data facilities or information. Each Party shall provide a specified point of contact. If either Party suspects unauthorized or inappropriate access, the Parties shall work together to isolate and resolve the problem.
- 9.3.4 In the event that one Party identifies inconsistencies or lapses in the other Party's adherence to the security provisions described herein, or a discrepancy is found, documented, and delivered to the non-complying Party, a corrective action plan to address the identified vulnerabilities must be provided by the non-complying Party within thirty (30) calendar days of the date of the identified inconsistency. The corrective action plan must identify what will be done, the Party accountable/responsible, and the proposed compliance date. The non-complying Party must provide periodic status reports (minimally monthly) to the other Party's security organization on the implementation of the corrective action plan in order to track the work to completion.
- 9.3.5 In the event there are technological constraints or situations where either Party's corporate security requirements cannot be met, the Parties will institute mutually agreed upon alternative security controls and safeguards to mitigate risks.
- 9.3.6 All network-related problems will be managed to resolution by the respective organizations, CLEC or AT&T, as appropriate to the ownership of a failed component. As necessary, CLEC and AT&T will work together to resolve problems where the responsibility of either Party is not easily identified.
- 9.4 Information Security Policies And Guidelines For Access To Computers, Networks and Information By Non-Employee Personnel
- 9.4.1 Information security policies and guidelines are designed to protect the integrity, confidentiality and availability of computer, networks and information resources. Section 9.5 9.11 summarizes the general policies and principles for individuals who are not employees of the Party that provides the computer, network or information, but have authorized access to that Party's systems, networks or information. Questions should be referred to CLEC or AT&T, respectively, as the providers of the computer, network or information in question.

9.4.2 It is each Party's responsibility to notify its employees, contractors and vendors who will have access to the other Party's network, on the proper security responsibilities identified within this Attachment. Adherence to these policies is a requirement for continued access to the other Party's systems, networks or information. Exceptions to the policies must be requested in writing and approved by the other Party's information security organization.

9.5 **General Policies**

- 9.5.1 Each Party's resources are for approved business purposes only.
- 9.5.2 Each Party may exercise at any time its right to inspect, record, and/or remove all information contained in its systems, and take appropriate action should unauthorized or improper usage be discovered.
- 9.5.3 Individuals will only be given access to resources that they are authorized to receive and which they need to perform their job duties. Users must not attempt to access resources for which they are not authorized.
- 9.5.4 Authorized users must not develop, copy or use any program or code which circumvents or bypasses system security or privilege mechanism or distorts accountability or audit mechanisms.
- 9.5.5 Actual or suspected unauthorized access events must be reported immediately to each Party's security organization or to an alternate contact identified by that Party. Each Party shall provide its respective security contact information to the other.

9.6 **User Identification**

- 9.6.1 Access to each Party's corporate resources will be based on identifying and authenticating individual users in order to maintain clear and personal accountability for each user's actions.
- 9.6.2 User identification shall be accomplished by the assignment of a unique, permanent user ID, and each user ID shall have an associated identification number for security purposes.
- 9.6.3 User IDs will be revalidated on a monthly basis.

9.7 **User Authentication**

- 9.7.1 Users will usually be authenticated by use of a password. Strong authentication methods (e.g. one-time passwords, digital signatures, etc.) may be required in the future.
- 9.7.2 Passwords must not be stored in script files.
- 9.7.3 Passwords must be entered by the user.
- 9.7.4 Passwords must be at least 6-8 characters in length, not blank or a repeat of the user ID; contain at least one letter, and at least one number or special character must be in a position other than the first or last one. This format will ensure that the password is hard to guess. Most systems are capable of being configured to automatically enforce these requirements. Where a system does not mechanically require this format, the users must manually follow the format.
- 9.7.5 Systems will require users to change their passwords regularly (usually every 31 days).

- 9.7.6 Systems are to be configured to prevent users from reusing the same password for 6 changes/months.
- 9.7.7 Personal passwords must not be shared. A user who has shared his password is responsible for any use made of the password.

9.8 Access and Session Control

- 9.8.1 Destination restrictions will be enforced at remote access facilities used for access to OSS Interfaces. These connections must be approved by each Party's corporate security organization.
- 9.8.2 Terminals or other input devices must not be left unattended while they may be used for system access. Upon completion of each work session, terminals or workstations must be properly logged off.

9.9 User Authorization

9.9.1 On the destination system, users are granted access to specific resources (e.g. databases, files, transactions, etc.). These permissions will usually be defined for an individual user (or user group) when a user ID is approved for access to the system.

9.10 **Software and Data Integrity**

- 9.10.1 Each Party shall use a comparable degree of care to protect the other Party's software and data from unauthorized access, additions, changes and deletions as it uses to protect its own similar software and data. This may be accomplished by physical security at the work location and by access control software on the workstation.
- 9.10.2 Untrusted software or data shall be scanned for viruses before use on a Party's corporate facilities that can be accessed through the direct connection or dial up access to OSS interfaces.
- 9.10.3 Unauthorized use of copyrighted software is prohibited on each Party's corporate systems that can be access through the direct connection or dial up access to OSS Interfaces.
- 9.10.4 Proprietary software or information (whether electronic or paper) of a Party shall not be given by the other Party to unauthorized individuals. When it is no longer needed, each Party's proprietary software or information shall be returned by the other Party or disposed of securely. Paper copies shall be shredded. Electronic copies shall be overwritten or degaussed.

9.11 **Monitoring and Audit**

9.11.1 To deter unauthorized access events, a warning or no trespassing message will be displayed at the point of initial entry (i.e., network entry or applications with direct entry points). Each Party should have several approved versions of this message. Users should expect to see a warning message similar to this one:

"This is a (AT&T or CLEC) system restricted to Company official business and subject to being monitored at any time. Anyone using this system expressly consents to such monitoring and to any evidence of unauthorized access, use, or modification being used for criminal prosecution."

9.11.2 After successful authentication, each session will display the last logon date/time and the number of unsuccessful logon attempts. The user is responsible for reporting discrepancies.

10. OPERATIONAL READINESS TEST (ORT) FOR ORDERING/PROVISIONING AND REPAIR/ MAINTENANCE INTERFACES

Prior to live access to interface functionality, the Parties must conduct Operational Readiness Testing (ORT), which will allow for the testing of the systems, interfaces, and processes for the OSS functions. ORT will be completed in conformance with agreed upon processes and implementation dates.

11. OSS TRAINING COURSES

11.1 Prior to initial live OSS interface usage, a CLEC that intends to utilize AT&T interfaces must complete user education classes for AT&T-provided interfaces that affect the AT&T network. A separate agreement will be required as a commitment to enroll in training classes and to pay for a specific number of CLEC students in each class. CLEC can obtain a copy of the proposed contract and price list for these OSS classes from their CLEC account manager. Course descriptions and class schedules, by region, are published on the AT&T CLEC Online website and/or will be available through their CLEC account manager. CLEC training schedules are subject to change, with class lengths varying. Classes are train-the-trainer format to enable CLEC to devise its own course work for its own employees.

12. OSS CHARGES FOR SYSTEM ACCESS AND CONNECTIVITY

To the extent AT&T seeks to recover costs associated with OSS System Access and Connectivity, AT&T shall not be foreclosed from seeking recovery of such costs via negotiation, arbitration, or generic proceeding during the term of this agreement.

13. MISCELLANEOUS CHARGES

- For <u>AT&T SOUTHWEST REGION 5-STATE</u> region only, CLEC requesting the Bill PlusTM, as described in 7.2.2, agrees to pay applicable tariffed rate, less Resale discount.
- For <u>AT&T-12STATE</u>, CLEC requesting the billing function for the Daily Usage Extract which contains the usage billable records, as described in 7.2.4 and 7.3.2, agrees to pay established rates pursuant to Attachment Pricing.
- 13.3 For AT&T, should CLEC request custom development of an exclusive interface to support OSS functions, such development will be considered by AT&T on an Individual Case Basis (ICB) and priced as such.

14. SERVICE BUREAU PROVIDER ARRANGEMENTS FOR SHARED ACCESS TO OSS

- 14.1 AT&T shall allow CLEC to access its OSS via a Service Bureau Provider under the following terms and conditions:
- 14.2 Notwithstanding any language in this Agreement regarding access to OSS to the contrary, CLEC shall be permitted to access AT&T OSS via a Service Bureau Provider as follows:
- 14.2.1 CLEC shall be permitted to access AT&T application-to-application OSS interfaces, via a Service Bureau Provider where CLEC has entered into an agency relationship

- with such Service Bureau Provider, and the Service Bureau Provider has executed an Agreement with AT&T to allow Service Bureau Provider to establish access to and use of AT&T's OSS.
- 14.2.2 CLEC's use of a Service Bureau Provider shall not relieve CLEC of the obligation to abide by all terms and conditions of this Agreement. CLEC must ensure that its agent properly performs all OSS obligations of CLEC under this Agreement, which CLEC delegates to Service Bureau Provider.
- 14.2.3 It shall be the obligation of CLEC to provide notice in accordance with the notice provisions of the Terms and Conditions of this Agreement whenever it established an agency relationship with a Service Bureau Provider or terminates such a relationship. AT&T shall have a reasonable transition time to establish a connection to a Service Bureau Provider once CLEC provides notice. Additionally, AT&T shall have a reasonable transition period to terminate any such connection after notice from CLEC that it has terminated its agency relationship with a Service Bureau Provider.
 - 14.3 AT&T shall not be obligated to pay liquidated damages or assessments for noncompliance with a performance measurement to the extent that such noncompliance was the result of actions or events beyond AT&T's control associated with third-party systems or equipment including systems, equipment and services provided by a Service Bureau Provider (acting as CLEC's agent for connection to AT&T's OSS) which could not be avoided by AT&T through the exercise of reasonable diligence or delays or other problems resulting from actions of a Service Bureau Provider, including Service Bureau provided processes, services, systems or connectivity.

ATTACHMENT 7 - BILLING PAGE 1 OF 17 AT&T-13STATE/ALEC, INC.

Attachment 7

Billing

TABLE OF CONTENTS

1.	Payment and Billing Arrangements	3
2.	Billing Disputes	9
3.	Intentionally Left Blank	14
4.	Alternately Billed Traffic – Facility Based	14
5.	Optional Daily Usage File (ODUF)	14
6.	Intentionally left blank (ADUF)	17
7.	Rates for ODUF	17
Int	entionally Left Blank	Exhibit A

BILLING

1. Payment and Billing Arrangements

The terms and conditions set forth in this Attachment shall apply to all services ordered and provisioned pursuant to this Agreement.

- 1.1 AT&T will bill through the Carrier Access Billing System (CABS), and/or the Resale billing system depending on the particular service(s) provided to CLEC under this Agreement. AT&T will format all bills in CABS Billing Output Specification (BOS) Standard or EDI format, depending on the type of service provided. For those services where standards have not yet been developed, AT&T's billing format may change in accordance with applicable industry standards.
- 1.1.1 For any service(s) AT&T receives from CLEC, CLEC shall bill AT&T in BOS format or the existing format currently being used between the Parties.
- 1.1.2 Any switched access charges associated with interexchange carrier access to the resold local exchange lines will be billed by, and due to AT&T.
- 1.1.3 AT&T will render bills each month on established bill days for each of CLEC's accounts. If either Party requests multiple billing media or additional copies of the bills, the billing Party will provide these at the rates set forth in AT&T's applicable Tariff, except for resold services which shall be at the rates set forth in AT&T's applicable state Tariffs, catalog(s) and/or service guide(s).
- 1.1.4 The Parties will bill each other in advance for all services to be provided during the ensuing billing period except charges associated with service usage and nonrecurring charges, which will be billed in arrears.
- 1.1.4.1 For resold services, charges for services will be calculated on an individual End User account level, including, if applicable, any charge for usage or usage allowances. AT&T will also bill CLEC, and CLEC will be responsible for and remit to AT&T, all charges applicable to said services including but not limited to 911 and E911 charges, End Users common line charges, federal subscriber line charges, telecommunications relay charges, and franchise fees, unless otherwise ordered by a Commission.
- 1.1.5 AT&T will not perform billing and collection services for CLEC as a result of the execution of this Agreement.
- 1.2 <u>Establishing Accounts.</u> After submitting a credit profile and deposit, if required, and after receiving certification as a local exchange carrier from the appropriate Commission, CLEC will provide the appropriate AT&T Account Manager responsible for new CLEC activation, the necessary documentation to enable AT&T to establish accounts for Local Interconnection, Network Elements and

Other Services and/or resold services. Such documentation shall include the Application for Master Account, if applicable, proof of authority to provide telecommunications services, the appropriate OCN for each state as assigned by the NECA, CIC, if applicable, ACNA, if applicable, AT&T's blanket form LOA, Misdirected Number form, and a tax exemption certificate, if applicable. Notwithstanding anything to the contrary in this Agreement, CLEC may not order services under a new account established in accordance with this Section until thirty (30) days after all information specified in this Section is received from CLEC.

- 1.2.1 <u>ACNAs.</u> CLEC shall provide AT&T with documentation from Telcordia identifying the ACNA assigned to it by Telcordia (as applicable) in the same legal name as reflected in the preamble to this Agreement. Such ACNA will be used by CLEC to order services pursuant to this Agreement and will not be shared by CLEC with another entity.
- 1.2.2 Company Identifiers. If CLEC needs to change, add to, eliminate or convert its OCN(s), ACNAs and other identifying codes (collectively "Company Identifiers") under which it operates when CLEC has already been conducting business utilizing those Company Identifiers, must submit a service order changing the OCN/ACNA for each end user record and/or a service order for each circuit ID number, as applicable. CLEC shall pay all charges as a result of such change, addition, elimination or conversion to the new Company Identifiers. In addition, CLEC shall submit a new Operator Services Questionnaire (OSQ) to update any OS/DA Rate Reference information and Branding pursuant to the rates terms and conditions of Attachments Resale and UNE, as applicable, at the rates specified in the Pricing Schedule, Schedule of Prices to this Agreement. In addition, CLEC shall pay any and all charges required for re-stenciling, reengineering, changing locks and any other work necessary with respect to Collocation, as determined on an individual case basis. Such charges include, but are not limited to, all time required to make system updates to all of CLEC's End User records and any other changes to AT&T systems or CLEC records, and may be handled in a separately negotiated agreement or as otherwise required by AT&T.
- 1.2.3 Tax Exemption. It is the responsibility of CLEC to provide AT&T with a properly completed tax exemption certificate at intervals required by the appropriate taxing authorities. A tax exemption certificate must be supplied for each individual CLEC entity purchasing Services under this Agreement. Upon AT&T's receipt of a properly completed tax exemption certificate, subsequent billings to CLEC will not include those taxes or fees from which CLEC is exempt. Prior to receipt of a properly completed exemption certificate, AT&T shall bill, and CLEC shall pay all applicable taxes and fees. In the event that CLEC believes that it is entitled to an exemption from and refund of taxes with respect to the amount billed prior to AT&T's receipt of a properly completed exemption certificate, AT&T shall assign to CLEC its rights to claim a refund of

such taxes. If applicable law prohibits the assignment of tax refund rights or requires the claim for refund of such taxes to be filed by AT&T, AT&T shall, after receiving a written request from CLEC and at CLEC's sole expense, pursue such refund claim on behalf of CLEC, provided that CLEC promptly reimburses AT&T for any costs and expenses incurred by AT&T in pursuing such refund claim, and provided further that AT&T shall have the right to deduct any such outstanding costs and expenses from the amount of any refund obtained prior to remitting such refund to CLEC. CLEC shall be solely responsible for the computation, tracking, reporting and payment of all taxes and fees associated with the services provided by CLEC to its End Users.

- 1.3 Deposit Policy. Prior to the inauguration of service or, thereafter, upon AT&T's request, CLEC shall complete the AT&T Credit Profile (AT&T form) and provide information to AT&T regarding CLEC's credit and financial condition. Based on AT&T's analysis of the AT&T Credit Profile and other relevant information regarding CLEC's credit and financial condition, AT&T reserves the right to require CLEC to provide AT&T with a suitable form of security deposit for CLEC's account(s). If, in AT&T's sole discretion, circumstances so warrant and/or CLEC's gross monthly billing has increased, AT&T reserves the right to request additional security (or to require a security deposit if none was previously requested) and/or file a Uniform Commercial Code (UCC-1) security interest in CLEC's "accounts receivables and proceeds".
- 1.3.1 Security deposit shall take the form of cash, an Irrevocable Letter of Credit (AT&T form), Surety Bond (AT&T form) or, in AT&T's sole discretion, some other form of security proposed by CLEC. Any such security deposit shall in no way release CLEC from its obligation to make complete and timely payments of its bill(s). If AT&T requires CLEC to provide a security deposit, CLEC shall provide such security deposit prior to the inauguration of service or within fifteen (15) days of AT&T's request, as applicable. Deposit request notices will be sent to CLEC via certified mail or overnight delivery. Such notice period will start the day after the deposit request notice is rendered by certified mail or overnight delivery. Interest on a cash security deposit shall accrue and be applied or refunded in accordance with the terms in AT&T's applicable state Tariff.
- 1.3.2 Security deposits collected under this Section shall not exceed two (2) months' estimated billing. Estimated billings are calculated based upon the monthly average of the previous six (6) months current billings, if CLEC has received service from AT&T during such period at a level comparable to that anticipated to occur over the next six (6) months. If either CLEC or AT&T has reason to believe that the level of service to be received during the next six (6) months will be materially higher or lower than received in the previous six (6) months, CLEC and AT&T shall agree on a level of estimated billings based on all relevant information.

- 1.3.3 In the event CLEC fails to provide AT&T with a suitable form of security deposit or additional security deposit as required herein, defaults on its account(s), or otherwise fails to make any payment or payments required under this Agreement in the manner and within the time required, service to CLEC may be Suspended, Discontinued or Terminated in accordance with the terms of Section 1.5 below. Upon Termination of services, AT&T shall apply any security deposit to CLEC's final bill for its account(s).
- 1.3.3.1 At least seven (7) days prior to the expiration of any letter of credit provided by CLEC as security under this Agreement, CLEC shall renew such letter of credit or provide AT&T with evidence that CLEC has obtained a suitable replacement for the letter of credit. If CLEC fails to comply with the foregoing, AT&T shall thereafter be authorized to draw down the full amount of such letter of credit and utilize the cash proceeds as security for CLEC accounts(s). If CLEC provides a security deposit or additional security deposit in the form of a surety bond as required herein, CLEC shall renew the surety bond or provide AT&T with evidence that CLEC has obtained a suitable replacement for the surety bond at least seven (7) days prior to the cancellation date of the surety bond. If CLEC fails to comply with the foregoing, AT&T shall thereafter be authorized to take action on the surety bond and utilize the cash proceeds as security for CLEC's account(s). If the credit rating of any bonding company that has provided CLEC with a surety bond provided as security hereunder has fallen below B, AT&T will provide written notice to CLEC that CLEC must provide a replacement bond or other suitable security within fifteen (15) days of AT&T's written notice. If CLEC fails to comply with the foregoing, AT&T shall thereafter be authorized to take action on the surety bond and utilize the cash proceeds as security for CLEC's account(s). Notwithstanding anything contained in this Agreement to the contrary, AT&T shall be authorized to draw down the full amount of any letter of credit or take action on any surety bond provided by CLEC as security hereunder if CLEC defaults on its account(s) or otherwise fails to make any payment or payments required under this Agreement in the manner and within the time, as required herein.
- 1.4 <u>Payment Responsibility.</u> Payment of all charges will be the responsibility of CLEC. CLEC shall pay invoices by utilizing wire transfer services or automatic clearing house services or utilizing existing payment methods. CLEC shall make payment to AT&T for all services billed including disputed amounts. AT&T will not become involved in billing disputes that may arise between CLEC and CLEC's End User.
- 1.4.1 Payment Due. Payment for services provided by AT&T, excluding disputed charges, is due on or before the next bill date. Information required to apply payments must accompany the payment. The information must notify AT&T of Billing Account Numbers (BAN) paid; invoices paid and the amount to be applied to each BAN and invoice (Remittance Information). Payment is considered to have been made when the payment and Remittance Information are

received by AT&T. If the Remittance Information is not received with payment, AT&T will be unable to apply amounts paid to CLEC's accounts. In such event, AT&T shall hold such funds until the Remittance Information is received. If AT&T does not receive the Remittance Information by the payment due date for any account(s), late payment charges shall apply.

- 1.4.1.1 <u>Due Dates.</u> If the payment due date falls on a Sunday or on a holiday that is observed on a Monday, the payment due date shall be the first non-holiday day following such Sunday or holiday. If the payment due date falls on a Saturday or on a holiday which is observed on Tuesday, Wednesday, Thursday, or Friday, the payment due date shall be the last non-holiday day preceding such Saturday or holiday. If payment is not received by the payment due date, a late payment charge, as set forth in Section 1.4.1.2, below, shall apply.
- 1.4.1.2 <u>Late Payment.</u> If any portion of the payment (except disputed amounts) is not received by the billing party on or before the payment due date as set forth above, or if any portion of the payment is received by the billing party in funds that are not immediately available to the billing party, then a late payment and/or interest charge shall be due to the billing party. The late payment and/or interest charge shall apply to the portion of the payment not received and shall be assessed as set forth in AT&T's applicable Tariff, or pursuant to the applicable state law as determined by the billing party. In addition to any applicable late payment and/or interest charges, CLEC may be charged a fee for all returned checks at the rate set forth in AT&T's applicable state Tariff or pursuant to the applicable state law.
- 1.5 <u>Discontinuing Service to CLEC.</u> The procedures for discontinuing service to CLEC are as follows:
- 1.5.1 In order of severity, Suspend/Suspension, Discontinue/Discontinuance and Terminate/Termination are defined as follows for the purposes of this Attachment:
- 1.5.1.1 Suspend/Suspension is the temporary restriction of the billed Party's access to the ordering systems and/or access to the billed Party's ability to initiate PIC-related changes. In addition, during Suspension, pending orders may not be completed and orders for new service or changes to existing services may not be accepted.
- 1.5.1.2 Discontinue/Discontinuance is the denial of service by the billing Party to the billed Party that will result in the disruption and discontinuation of service to the billed Party's End Users or customers. Additionally, at the time of Discontinuance, AT&T will remove any Local Service Freezes in place on the billed Party's End Users.
- 1.5.1.3 Terminate/Termination is the disconnection of service by the billing Party to the billed Party.

- 1.5.2 AT&T reserves the right to Suspend, Discontinue or Terminate service in the event of prohibited, unlawful or improper use of AT&T facilities or service, abuse of AT&T facilities, or any other violation or noncompliance by CLEC of the rules and regulations of AT&T's tariffs.
- 1.5.3 <u>Suspension.</u> If payment of amounts due as described herein is not received by the bill date in the month after the original bill date, or fifteen (15) days from the date of a deposit request in the case of security deposits, AT&T will provide written notice to CLEC that services will be Suspended if payment of such amounts, and all other amounts that become past due before Suspension, is not received by wire transfer, automatic clearing house or cashier's check in the manner set forth in Section 1.4.1 above, or in the case of a security deposit request, in the manner set forth in Section 1.3.1 above: (1) within seven (7) days following such notice for CABS billed services; (2) within fifteen (15) days following such notice for Resale billed services; and (3) within seven (7) days following such notice for security deposit requests.
- 1.5.3.1 The Suspension notice shall also provide that all past due charges for Resale billed services, and all other amounts that become past due for such services before Discontinuance, must be paid within thirty (30) days from the date of the Suspension notice to avoid Discontinuance of Resale billed services.
- 1.5.3.2 For CABS billed services, AT&T will provide a Discontinuance notice that is separate from the Suspension notice, that all past due charges for CABS billed Services, and all other amounts that become past due for such services before Discontinuance, must be paid within thirty (30) days from the date of the Suspension notice to avoid Discontinuance of CABS billed services. This Discontinuance notice may be provided at the same time that AT&T provides the Suspension notice.
- 1.5.4 <u>Discontinuance.</u> If payment of amounts due as described herein is not received by the bill date in the month after the original bill date, AT&T will provide written notice that AT&T may Discontinue the provision of existing services to CLEC if payment of such amounts, and all other amounts that become past due before Discontinuance, including requested security deposits, is not received by wire transfer, automatic clearing house or cashier's check in the manner set forth in Section 1.4.1 above or in the case of a deposit in accordance with Section 1.3.1 above, within thirty (30) days following such written notice; provided, however, that AT&T may provide written notice that such existing services may be Discontinued within fifteen (15) days following such notice, subject to the criteria described in Section 1.5.5 below.
- 1.5.5 AT&T may take the action to Discontinue the provision of existing service upon fifteen (15) days from the day after AT&T provides written notice of such Discontinuance if (a) such notice is sent by certified mail or overnight delivery;

- (b) CLEC has not paid all amounts due pursuant to a subject bill(s), or has not provided adequate security pursuant to a deposit request; and (c) either:
- (1) AT&T has sent the subject bill(s) to CLEC within seven (7) business days of the bill date(s), verifiable by records maintained by AT&T:
 - i. in paper or CDROM form via the United States Postal Service (USPS), or
 - ii. in magnetic tape form via overnight delivery, or
 - iii. via electronic transmission; or
- (2) AT&T has sent the subject bill(s) to CLEC, using one of the media described in (1) above, more than thirty (30) days before notice to Discontinue service has been rendered.
- 1.5.6 In the case of Discontinuance of services, all billed charges, as well as applicable disconnect charges, shall become due.
- 1.5.7 CLEC is solely responsible for notifying the End User of the Discontinuance of service. If, within seven (7) days after CLEC's services have been Discontinued, CLEC pays, by wire transfer, automatic clearing house or cashier's check, all past due charges, including late payment charges, outstanding security deposit request amounts if applicable and any applicable restoral charges as set forth in the applicable AT&T state intrastate access service Tariff, then AT&T will reestablish service for CLEC.
- 1.5.7.1 <u>Termination.</u> If within seven (7) days after CLEC's service has been Discontinued and CLEC has failed to pay all past due charges as described above, then CLEC's service will be Terminated.
- Notices. Notwithstanding anything to the contrary in this Agreement, all bills and notices regarding billing matters, disconnection of services for nonpayment of charges, and rejection of additional orders from CLEC, shall be forwarded to the individual and/or address provided by CLEC in establishment of its billing account(s) with AT&T, or to the individual and/or address subsequently provided by CLEC as the contact for billing. All monthly bills and notices described in this Section shall be forwarded to the same individual and/or address; provided, however, upon written request from CLEC to AT&T's billing organization, the notice of discontinuance of services purchased by CLEC under this Agreement provided for in Section 1.5.4 above shall be sent via certified mail to the individual(s) listed in the Notices provision of the General Terms and Conditions.

2. Billing Disputes

2.1 CLEC shall electronically submit all billing disputes to AT&T using the form specified by AT&T. In the event of a billing dispute, the Parties will endeavor to resolve the dispute within sixty (60) days of the notification date. Within five (5) business days of AT&T's denial, or partial denial, of the billing dispute, if CLEC

is not satisfied with AT&T's resolution of the billing dispute or if no response to the billing dispute has been received by CLEC by such sixtieth (60th) day, CLEC must pursue the escalation process as outlined in the Billing Dispute Escalation Matrix, set forth on AT&T CLEC Online website, or the billing dispute shall be considered denied and closed. If, after escalation, the Parties are unable to reach resolution, then the aggrieved Party, if it elects to pursue the dispute shall pursue dispute resolution in accordance with General Terms and Conditions.

- 2.2 For purposes of this Section 2, a billing dispute means a reported dispute submitted pursuant to Section 2.1 above of a specific amount of money actually billed by AT&T. The billing dispute must be clearly explained by CLEC and supported by written documentation, which clearly shows the basis for disputing charges. The determination as to whether the billing dispute is clearly explained or clearly shows the basis for disputing charges shall be within AT&T's sole reasonable discretion. Disputes that are not clearly explained or those that do not provide complete information may be rejected by AT&T. Claims by CLEC for damages of any kind will not be considered a billing dispute for purposes of this Section. For the states of California, Arkansas, Illinois, Indiana, Michigan, Ohio, Texas and Wisconsin to be deemed a "dispute" under this Section 2, the terms of Section 2.2.1 through 2.2.14 shall also apply. If AT&T resolves the billing dispute, in whole or in part, in favor of CLEC, any credits and interest due to CLEC as a result therof shall be applied to CLEC's account by AT&T upon resolution of the billing dispute.
- 2.2.1 Section 2.2.1 through 2.2.14 of this Attachment applies to the states of Arkansas, California, Michigan, Ohio, Texas and Wisconsin, except as provided in Section 2.2.1.1.

If any portion of an amount due to a Party (the "Billing Party") under this Agreement is subject to a bona fide dispute between the Parties, the Party billed (the "Billed Party") must, prior to the Bill Due Date, give written notice to the Billing Party of the amounts it disputes ("Disputed Amounts") and include in such written notice the specific details and reasons for disputing each item listed in Section 2.2.14. The Billed Party should utilize any existing and preferred form provided by the Billing Party to provide written notice of disputes to the Billing Party. On or before the Bill Due Date, the Billed Party must pay (i) all undisputed amounts to the Billing Party, and (ii) all Disputed Amounts [other than disputed Intercarrier Compensation charges arising out of Attachment Network Interconnection] into an interest bearing escrow account with a Third Party escrow agent mutually agreed upon by the Parties.

- 2.2.1.1 Exceptions. Notwithstanding the foregoing, Sections 2.2.1 through 2.2.14 shall not apply in the following circumstances:
 - (a) in Wisconsin, the Billed Party shall not be required to escrow disputed amounts if the Billed Party has established a satisfactory history of making timely payment of undisputed amounts during the twelve (12) month period preceding the dispute.

- (b) in Texas, should the Billing Party agree with the Billed Party that a material billing error has apparently occurred, but requires additional time for investigation or to ascertain the correct amount, the Billing Party will notify the Billed Party in writing of the portion of its invoice, if any, that the Billed Party is not required to pay or escrow pending resolution of the dispute. For purposes of this Section, to be "material" an alleged billing error must a) appear on the current invoice and b) the Billed Party's dispute does not involve 50% or more of the total amount of the previous bill out of the same billing system.
- (c) In Michigan and Texas, the Billed Party shall not be required to place Disputed Amounts in escrow, as required by Section 2.3.2 above if the Billed Party does not have a proven history of late payments and has established a minimum of twelve consecutive (12) months good credit history with the Billing Party (prior to the date it notifies the Billing Party of its billing dispute); and either (i) the Billed Party has not filed more than three previous billing disputes within the twelve (12) months immediately preceding the date it notifies the Billing Party of its current billing dispute, which previous disputes were resolved in Billing Party's favor; or (ii) if the bill containing the disputed charges is not the first bill for a particular service to the Billed Party, the Billed Party's dispute does not involve 50% or more of the total amount of the previous bill out of the same billing system.
- (d) Intentionally Left Blank
- 2.2.2 Disputed Amounts in escrow will be subject to Late Payment Charges as set forth in Section 1.4.1.2.
- 2.2.3 Requirements to Establish Escrow Accounts:
- 2.2.4 To be acceptable, the Third Party escrow agent must meet all of the following criteria:
- 2.2.4.1 The financial institution proposed as the Third Party escrow agent must be located within the continental United States;
- 2.2.4.2 The financial institution proposed as the Third Party escrow agent may not be an Affiliate of either Party; and
- 2.2.4.3 The financial institution proposed as the Third Party escrow agent must be authorized to handle ACH (credit transactions) (electronic funds) transfers.
- 2.2.5 In addition to the foregoing requirements for the Third Party escrow agent, the disputing Party and the financial institution proposed as the Third Party escrow agent must agree in writing furnished to the Billing Party that the escrow account will meet all of the following criteria:
- 2.2.5.1 The escrow account must be an interest bearing account;

2.2.5.2 all charges associated with opening and maintaining the escrow account will be borne by the disputing Party; 2.2.5.3 that none of the funds deposited into the escrow account or the interest earned thereon may be used to pay the financial institution's charges for serving as the Third Party escrow agent; 2.2.5.4 all interest earned on deposits to the escrow account will be disbursed to the Parties in the same proportion as the principal; and 2.2.5.5 disbursements from the escrow account will be limited to those: 2.2.5.5.1 authorized in writing by both the Billed Party and the Billing Party (that is, signature(s) from representative(s) of the Billed Party only are not sufficient to properly authorize any disbursement); or 2.2.5.5.2 made in accordance with the final, non-appealable order of the arbitrator; or 2.2.5.5.3 made in accordance with the final, non-appealable order of the court that had jurisdiction to enter the arbitrator's award. 2.2.6 Issues related to Disputed Amounts shall be resolved in accordance with the procedures identified in the Dispute Resolution provisions set forth in Section 2. 2.2.7 In Arkansas, Michigan, Ohio and Wisconsin, if the Billed Party disputes any charges and any portion of the dispute is resolved in favor of such Billed Party, the Parties shall cooperate to ensure that all of the following actions are completed: 2.2.7.1 the Billing Party shall credit the invoice of the Billed Party for that portion of the Disputed Amounts resolved in favor of the Billed Party, together with any Late Payment Charges assessed with respect thereto, no later than the second Bill Due Date after resolution of the Dispute; 2.2.7.1.1 In Arkansas, Michigan and Ohio, within ten (10) Business days after resolution of the Dispute, and in Wisconsin, within fifteen (15) calendar day after resolution of the Dispute, the portion of the escrowed Disputed Amounts resolved in favor of the Billed Party shall be released to the Billed Party, together with any accrued interest thereon:

In Arkansas, Michigan and Ohio, within ten (10) Business_days after resolution of the Dispute, and in Wisconsin, within fifteen (15) calendar days after resolution of the Dispute, the portion of the escrowed Disputed Amounts resolved in favor of the Billing Party shall be released to the Billing Party, together with any

2.2.7.1.2

accrued interest thereon; and

- 2.2.7.1.3 In Arkansas, Michigan, Ohio and Wisconsin, no later than the third Bill Due Date after resolution of the dispute, the Billed Party will pay the Billing Party the difference between the amount of accrued interest the Billing Party received from the escrow disbursement and the amount of Late Payment Charges the Billing Party is entitled to receive pursuant to Section 2.2.2 of this Attachment.
- 2.2.8 In Arkansas, if the nonpaying party is required to deposit Disputed Amounts into an interest bearing escrow account, it must provide written evidence that it has established an interest bearing escrow account that complies with all the terms set forth in Sections 2.2.3 2.2.5 of this Attachment, as applicable, and deposit a sum equal to the Disputed Amounts [other than disputed Intercarrier Compensation charges arising out of Attachment Network Interconnection] into that account. Until evidence that the full amount of the Disputed Charges [other than disputed Intercarrier Compensation charges arising out of Attachment Network Interconnection] has been deposited into an escrow account that complies with Section 2.2.3 2.2.5 of this Attachment is furnished to the Billing Party, such Unpaid Charges will not be deemed to be "disputed" under Section 2 of this Attachment.
- In Texas, if the Billed Party is required to deposit Disputed Amounts into an interest bearing escrow account, it must provide written evidence that it has established an interest bearing escrow account and deposited a sum equal to the Disputed Amounts [other than disputed Intercarrier Compensation charges arising out of Attachment Network Interconnection] into that account. Until evidence that the full amount of the Disputed Amounts [other than disputed Intercarrier Compensation charges arising out of Attachment Network Interconnection] has been deposited into an escrow account is furnished to AT&T, such Unpaid Charges will not be deemed to be "disputed" under Section 2 of this Attachment.
- 2.2.10 In Michigan and Ohio, if the Billed Party disputes any charges and the entire dispute is resolved in favor of the Billing Party, the parties will cooperate to ensure that all of the actions required by Section 2.2.7.1.2 and Section 2.2.7.1.3 are completed within the times specified therein.
- 2.2.11 In Michigan and Ohio, failure by the Billed Party to pay any charges determined to be owed to the Billing Party within the time specified in Section 2.2.7. shall be grounds for termination of the Interconnection, Resale Services, 251(c)(3) Unbundled Network Elements, Collocation, functions, facilities, products and services provided under this Agreement.
- 2.2.12 In Wisconsin, failure by the Billed Party to pay any charges determined by final non-appealable order resulting from the dispute resolution process to be owed to the Billing Party within the time specified in the order, or if no time is specified, then within the time set forth in Section 2.2.7.

- 2.2.13 In California, failure to pay all or any portion of any amount required to be paid may be grounds for suspension or disconnection of Resale Services, Network Elements and Collocation provided for in this section. This section does not apply to disputed Intercarrier Compensation charges and/or non-payments arising out of Appendix Network Interconnection.
- Each Party agrees to notify the other Party of a billing dispute by using the standard document, if any made available by the Billing Party and may invoke the informal dispute resolution process described in the General Terms and Conditions of this Agreement. In order to resolve a billing dispute the Billed Party shall furnish the Billing Party written notice of: (i) the date of the bill in question, (ii) the CBA or BAN of the bill in question, (iii) any telephone number, circuit ID number or trunk number in question, (iv) any USOC information relating to the item questioned, (v) the amount billed, (vi) the amount in question, and (vii) the reason that the Billed Party disputes the billed amount. The Parties shall endeavor to resolve Disputed Amounts appearing on current billing statement(s) in sixty (60) calendar days after the receipt of the Disputing Party's written notice.

3. Intentionally Left Blank

4. ALTERNATELY BILLED TRAFFIC – FACILITY BASED

4.1 The Parties acknowledge that calls will be placed using the local service of one Party that will be billable to the customer for local service of another Party. In order to ensure that these calls are properly accounted for and billed to the appropriate customer, the Parties have established procedures to accomplish these objectives. The Non-Intercompany Settlement Attachment (NICS) addresses the procedures for facility-based CLEC alternately billed calls with AT&T Illinois, Indiana, Michigan, Ohio, Texas and Wisconsin; the Clearinghouse (toll) and BCR (local) Attachments address the procedures for facility-based CLEC alternately billed calls with AT&T Arkansas, Kansas, Missouri, Oklahoma and Texas; and the Data Exchange Attachments address the procedures for facility-based CLECs alternately billed calls with AT&T California. Billing charges are included in the Pricing Schedule

5. **Optional Daily Usage File**

- 5.1 Upon written request from CLEC, AT&T will provide the ODUF Services to CLEC pursuant to the terms and conditions set forth in this section.
- 5.2 CLEC shall furnish all relevant information required by AT&T for the provision of the ODUF.
- The ODUF feed provides CLEC messages that CLEC has purchased from AT&T that were carried over the AT&T network and processed by AT&T for CLEC.

5.4	Charges for the ODUF Service will appear on CLEC's monthly bills for the previous month's usage in arrears.
5.5	The ODUF feed will contain both rated and unrated messages. All messages will be in the standard ATIS EMI record format.
5.6	Messages that error in the billing system of CLEC will be the responsibility of CLEC. If, however, CLEC should encounter significant volumes of errored messages that prevent processing by CLEC within its systems, AT&T will work with CLEC to determine the source of the errors and the appropriate resolution.
5.7	ODUF Specifications
5.7.1	ODUF Messages to be Transmitted.
5.7.1.1	The following messages recorded by AT&T will be transmitted to CLEC:
5.7.1.1.1	Message recording for per use/per activation type services (examples: Three-Way Calling, Verify, Interrupt, Call Return, etc.)
5.7.1.1.2	Measured local calls;
5.7.1.1.3	Directory Assistance messages;
5.7.1.1.4	IntraLATA Toll;
5.7.1.1.5	WATS and 800 Service;
5.7.1.1.5	N11;
5.7.1.1.6	Information Service Provider Messages;
5.7.1.1.7	Operator Services Messages;
5.7.1.1.8	Operator Services Message Attempted Calls;
5.7.1.1.9	Credit/Cancel Records; and
5.7.1.1.10	Usage for Mail Message Service
5.7.1.2	Rated Incollects (messages AT&T receives from other revenue accounting offices) also appear on ODUF. Rated Incollects will be intermingled with AT&T recorded rated and unrated usage. Rated Incollects will not be packed separately.
5.7.1.3	AT&T will perform duplicate record checks on records processed to ODUF. Any duplicate messages detected will be deleted and not sent to CLEC.

- 5.7.1.4 In the event that CLEC detects a duplicate on ODUF they receive from AT&T, CLEC will drop the duplicate message and will not return the duplicate to AT&T.
- 5.7.2 ODUF Physical File Characteristics
- 5.7.2.1 ODUF will be distributed to CLEC via FTP. The ODUF feed will be a variable block format. The data on the ODUF feed will be in a non-compacted EMI format (175 byte format plus modules). It will be created on a daily basis Monday through Friday except holidays. Details such as dataset name and delivery schedule will be addressed during negotiations of the distribution medium. There will be a maximum of one (1) dataset per workday per OCN. If AT&T determines the Secure FTP Mailbox is nearing capacity levels, AT&T may move the CLEC to CONNECT:Direct file delivery.
- 5.7.2.2 If the CLEC is moved to CONNECT:Direct, data circuits (private line or dial-up) will be required between AT&T and CLEC for the purpose of data transmission. Where a dedicated line is required, CLEC will be responsible for ordering the circuit, overseeing its installation and coordinating the installation with AT&T. CLEC will also be responsible for any charges associated with this line. Equipment required on the AT&T end to attach the line to the mainframe computer and to transmit messages successfully on an ongoing basis will be negotiated on an individual case basis. Any costs incurred for such equipment will be CLEC's responsibility. Where a dial-up facility is required, dial circuits will be installed in the AT&T data center by AT&T and the associated charges assessed to CLEC. Additionally, all message toll charges associated with the use of the dial circuit by CLEC will be the responsibility of CLEC. Associated equipment on the AT&T end, including a modem, will be negotiated on an individual case basis between the Parties. All equipment, including modems and software, that is required on CLEC's end for the purpose of data transmission will be the responsibility of CLEC.
- 5.7.2.3 If CLEC utilizes FTP for data file transmission, purchase of the FTP software will be the responsibility of CLEC.
- 5.7.3 ODUF Packing Specifications
- 5.7.3.1 The data will be packed using ATIS EMI records. A pack will contain a minimum of one (1) message record or a maximum of ninety-nine thousand nine hundred and ninety-nine (99,999) message records plus a pack header record and a pack trailer record. One transmission can contain a maximum of ninety nine (99) packs and a minimum of one (1) pack.
- 5.7.3.2 The OCN, From RAO, and Invoice Number will control the invoice sequencing. The From RAO will be used to identify to CLEC which AT&T RAO is sending the message. AT&T and CLEC will use the invoice sequencing to control data

exchange. CLEC will notify AT&T of sequence failures identified by CLEC and AT&T will resend the data as appropriate.

- 5.7.4 ODUF Pack Rejection. CLEC will notify AT&T within one business day of rejected packs (via the mutually agreed medium). Packs could be rejected because of pack sequencing discrepancies or a critical edit failure on the Pack Header or Pack Trailer records (e.g. out-of-balance condition on grand totals, invalid data populated). Standard ATIS EMI error codes will be used. CLEC will not be required to return the actual rejected data to AT&T. Rejected packs will be corrected and retransmitted to CLEC by AT&T.
- 5.7.5 ODUF Control Data. CLEC will send one confirmation record per pack that is received from AT&T. This confirmation record will indicate CLEC's receipt of the pack and acceptance or rejection of the pack. Pack Status Code(s) will be populated using standard ATIS EMI error codes for packs that were rejected by CLEC for reasons stated in the above section.
- 5.7.6 ODUF Testing. Upon request from CLEC, AT&T shall send ODUF test files to CLEC. The Parties agree to review and discuss the ODUF content and/or format. For testing of usage results, AT&T shall request that CLEC set up a production (live) file. The live test may consist of CLEC's employees making test calls for the types of services CLEC requests on ODUF. These test calls are logged by CLEC, and the logs are provided to AT&T. These logs will be used to verify the files. Testing will be completed within thirty (30) days from the date on which the initial test file was sent.

6 Intentionally left blank

7 Rates for ODUF

7.1 The rates for ODUF are as set forth in the Pricing Schedule.

ATTACHMENT 8 - RIGHTS OF WAY, CONDUITS AND POLE ATTACHMENTS PAGE 1 OF 35 AT&T-13STATE/ALEC, INC.

Attachment 8

Rights-of-Way, Conduits and Pole Attachments

Rights-of-Way, Conduits and Pole Attachments

TABLE OF CONTENTS

INTRODUCTION	I
DEFINITIONS	2
SCOPE OF AGREEMENT	3
INTENTIONALLY LEFT BLANK	4
GENERAL PROVISIONS	5
DISCLAIMER OF WARRANTIES	6
DISPUTE RESOLUTION	7
INDEMNIFICATION	8
LIABILITIES AND LIMITATIONS OF LIABILITY	9
INSURANCE	10
ASSIGNMENT OF RIGHTS	11
TERMINATION OF AGREEMENT OR OCCUPANCY PERMITS; REMEDIES FOR BREACHES	12
FAILURE TO ENFORCE	13
CONFIDENTIALITY OF INFORMATION	14
ACCESS TO RIGHTS-OF-WAY	15
SPECIFICATIONS	16
ACCESS TO RECORDS	17
APPLICATIONS AND PRE-OCCUPANCY PERMIT SURVEYS	18
POLE, DUCT, AND CONDUIT SPACE ASSIGNMENTS	19
ISSUANCE OF OCCUPANCY PERMITS (INCLUDING MAKE-READY WORK)	20
CONSTRUCTION OF ATTACHING PARTY'S FACILITIES	21
USE AND ROUTINE MAINTENANCE OF ATTACHING PARTY'S FACILITIES	22
MODIFICATION OF ATTACHING PARTY'S FACILITIES	23
REQUIRED REARRANGEMENTS OF ATTACHING PARTY'S FACILITIES	24
EMERGENCY REPAIRS AND POLE REPLACEMENTS	25
INSPECTION BY <u>AT&T</u> OF ATTACHING PARTY'S FACILITIES AND NOTICE OF	
NON-COMPLIANCE	26
TAGGING OF FACILITIES AND UNAUTHORIZED ATTACHMENTS	27
REMOVAL OF ATTACHING PARTY'S FACILITIES	28
RATES FEES CHARGES AND BILLING	29

ATTACHMENT 8 - RIGHTS OF WAY, CONDUITS AND POLE ATTACHMENTS	
PAGE 4 OF 35	
AT&T-13STATE/ALEC, INC.	
PERFORMANCE AND PAYMENT BONDS	30

APPENDIX FOR ACCESS TO AT&T INC.'S STRUCTURE (POLES, CONDUITS, AND RIGHTS-OF-WAYS)

1. INTRODUCTION

- 1.1 This Appendix sets forth the terms and conditions for Rights-of-Way (ROW), Conduits and Poles provided by the applicable AT&T Inc. (AT&T) owned Incumbent Local Exchange Carrier (ILEC) and CLEC.
- 1.2 AT&T Inc. (AT&T) means the holding company which directly or indirectly owns the following ILECs: Illinois Bell Telephone Company d/b/a AT&T Illinois, Indiana Bell Telephone Company Incorporated d/b/a AT&T Indiana, Michigan Bell Telephone Company d/b/a AT&T Michigan, Nevada Bell Telephone Company d/b/a AT&T Nevada, The Ohio Bell Telephone Company d/b/a AT&T Ohio, Pacific Bell Telephone Company d/b/a AT&T California, The Southern New England Telephone Company, Southwestern Bell Telephone Company d/b/a AT&T Arkansas, AT&T Kansas, AT&T Missouri, AT&T Oklahoma and/or AT&T Texas and/or Wisconsin Bell, Inc. d/b/a AT&T Wisconsin.
- 1.3 <u>AT&T-2STATE</u> As used herein, <u>AT&T-2STATE</u> means <u>AT&T</u>

 <u>CALIFORNIA</u> and <u>AT&T NEVADA</u>, the applicable AT&T-owned ILEC(s) doing business in California and Nevada.
- 1.4 <u>AT&T</u>- As used herein, <u>AT&T</u> means <u>AT&T SOUTHWEST REGION 5-STATE</u>, <u>AT&T MIDWEST REGION 5-STATE</u>, <u>AT&T-2STATE</u> and <u>AT&T CONNECTICUT</u> the applicable AT&T-owned ILEC(s) doing business in Arkansas, California, Connecticut, Illinois, Indiana, Kansas, Michigan, Missouri, Nevada, Ohio, Oklahoma, Texas and Wisconsin.
- 1.5 <u>AT&T CALIFORNIA</u> As used herein, <u>AT&T CALIFORNIA</u> means Pacific Bell Telephone Company d/b/a AT&T California, the applicable AT&T-owned ILEC doing business in California.
- 1.6 AT&T MIDWEST REGION 5-STATE As used herein, AT&T MIDWEST REGION 5-STATE means Illinois Bell Telephone Company d/b/a AT&T Illinois, Indiana Bell Telephone Company Incorporated d/b/a AT&T Indiana, Michigan Bell Telephone Company d/b/a AT&T Michigan, The Ohio Bell Telephone Company d/b/a AT&T Michigan, The Ohio Bell Telephone Company d/b/a AT&T Ohio, and/or Wisconsin Bell, Inc. d/b/a AT&T Wisconsin, the applicable AT&T-owned ILEC(s) doing business in Illinois, Indiana, Michigan, Ohio and Wisconsin.
- 1.7 <u>AT&T NEVADA</u> As used herein, <u>AT&T NEVADA</u> means Nevada Bell Telephone Company d/b/a AT&T Nevada, the applicable AT&T-owned ILEC doing business in Nevada.
- 1.8 <u>AT&T-12STATE</u> As used herein, <u>AT&T-12STATE</u> means <u>AT&T</u>
 <u>SOUTHWEST REGION 5-STATE</u>, <u>AT&T MIDWEST REGION 5-STATE</u>,
 <u>AT&T CONNECTICUT</u>, and <u>AT&T NEVADA</u> the applicable AT&T-owned

ILEC(s) doing business in Arkansas, California, Illinois, Indiana, Kansas, Michigan, Missouri, Nevada, Ohio, Oklahoma, Texas and Wisconsin.

- 1.9 <u>AT&T CONNECTICUT</u> As used herein, <u>AT&T CONNECTICUT</u> means The Southern New England Telephone Company d/b/a AT&T Connecticut, the applicable above listed ILEC doing business in Connecticut.
- 1.10 <u>AT&T SOUTHWEST REGION 5-STATE</u> As used herein, <u>AT&T SOUTHWEST REGION 5-STATE</u> means Southwestern Bell Telephone Company d/b/a AT&T Arkansas, AT&T Kansas, AT&T Missouri, AT&T Oklahoma and/or AT&T Texas the applicable above listed ILEC(s) doing business in Arkansas, Kansas, Missouri, Oklahoma and Texas.

2. DEFINITIONS

- 2.1 <u>Definitions in General</u>. As used in this Agreement, the terms defined in this article shall have the meanings set forth below in Sections 2.1 to 2.17 except as the context otherwise requires.
- Authorized Contractor. As used in this Agreement the term "Authorized Contractor" is used when referring to any contractor which is included on a list of contractors mutually approved by Attaching Party and AT&T and who subject to Attaching Party's direction and control, and subject to the requirements and policies in each state, perform facilities modification or make-ready work which would ordinarily be performed by AT&T or persons acting on AT&T's behalf as more specifically detailed in Section 21.2.
- 2.3 Conduit. The term "conduit" refers to tubes or structures, usually underground or on bridges, containing one or more ducts used to enclose cables, wires, and associated transmission equipment. As used in this Agreement, the term "conduit" refers only to conduit structures (including ducts, manholes and handholes) and space within those structures and does not include (a) cables and other telecommunications equipment located within conduit structures or (b) central office vaults, controlled environment vaults, or other AT&T structures (such as huts and cabinets) which branch off from or are connected to AT&T's conduit.
- 2.4 <u>Conduit System.</u> The term "conduit system" refers to any combination of ducts, conduits, manholes, and handholes joined to form an integrated whole. As used in this Agreement, the term "conduit system" does not include (a) cables and other telecommunications equipment located within conduit structures or (b) central office vaults, controlled environment vaults, or other AT&T structures (such as huts and cabinets) which branch off from or are connected to AT&T's conduit.
- 2.5 <u>Duct</u>. The term "duct" refers to a single enclosed tube, pipe, or channel for enclosing and carrying cables, wires, and other equipment. As used in this Agreement, the term "duct" includes "inner ducts" created by subdividing a duct into smaller channels, but does not include cables and other telecommunications equipment located within such ducts.

- Handhole. The term "handhole" refers to a structure similar in function to a manhole, but which is too small for personnel to enter. As used in this Agreement, the term "handhole" refers only to handholes which are part of AT&T's conduit system and does not refer to handholes which provide access to buried cables not housed within AT&T ducts or conduits. As used in this Agreement, the term "handhole" refers only to handhole structures owned or controlled by AT&T and does not include cables and other telecommunications equipment located within handhole structures.
- 2.7 <u>Occupancy Permit</u>. The term "occupancy permit" refers to a written instrument confirming that AT&T has granted the structure access request of Attaching Party or a third party for access to pole, duct, conduit, or rights-of-way space.
- 2.8 <u>Maintenance Duct</u>. The term "maintenance duct" generally refers to a full-sized duct (typically three inches in diameter or larger) for use, on a short-term basis, for maintenance, repair, or emergency restoration activities. The term "maintenance duct" does not include ducts and conduits extending from an AT&T manhole to customer premises. When only one usable full-sized duct remains in a conduit section, that duct shall be deemed to be the maintenance duct.
- 2.9 <u>Make-ready Work</u>. The term "make-ready work" refers to all work performed or to be performed to prepare AT&T's poles, ducts, conduits, rights-of-way, and related facilities for the requested occupancy or attachment of Attaching Party's facilities.
- Manhole. The term "manhole" refers to an enclosure, usually below ground level and entered through a hole on the surface, which personnel may enter and use for the purpose of installing, operating, and maintaining facilities in ducts or conduits which are parts of AT&T's conduit system. As used in this Agreement, the term "manhole" does not include cables and other telecommunications equipment located within manhole structures.
- 2.11 Other User. The term "Other User" refers to entities, other than the Attaching Party, with facilities on an AT&T pole, duct, conduit or rights-of-way to which the Attaching Party has obtained access. Other Users may include AT&T, other attaching parties, municipalities or other governmental entities, and electric utilities (which may own interests in AT&T's poles, ducts, conduits or rights-of-ways).
- 2.12 Overlashing. The term "Overlashing" refers to the practice of placing an additional cable by lashing such cable with spinning wire over an existing cable and strand.
- 2.13 <u>Periodic Inspections</u>. The term "periodic inspections" refers to inspections that are planned and scheduled by AT&T, for the purpose of inspecting the facilities of CLEC's attached to AT&T structure, (poles, conduits, and rights-of-way).

- 2.14 <u>Pole</u>. The term "pole" refers to poles (and associated anchors) which are owned or controlled by AT&T and does not include cables and other telecommunications equipment attached to pole structures.
- Rights-of-way. The term "rights-of-way" refers to AT&T owned or controlled legal rights to pass over or through property of another party and used by AT&T for its telecommunications distribution system. For purposes of this Agreement, "rights-of-way" includes property owned by AT&T and used by AT&T for its telecommunications distribution facilities. Rights-of-way does not include:
- 2.15.1 cables and other telecommunications equipment buried or located on such rights-of-way,
- 2.15.2 public rights-of-way (which are owned by and subject to the control of governmental entities), or
- 2.15.3 any space which is owned and controlled by a third-party property owner and occupied by AT&T with permission from such owner rather than as a matter of legal right.
- 2.16 <u>Spot Inspections</u>. The term "spot inspections" refers to spontaneous inspections done by AT&T, which may be initiated, at AT&T's discretion for the purpose of ensuring safety and compliance with AT&T standards.
- 2.17 <u>Structure</u>. The term "Structure" refers collectively to poles, ducts, conduits and rights-of-way.

3. SCOPE OF AGREEMENT

- This Agreement establishes the rates, terms, conditions, and procedures by which AT&T shall provide non-discriminatory access to AT&T's Structure. Separate tariffs, appendix, or agreements shall govern Attaching Party's access, if any, to the following facilities which require special security, technical, and construction arrangements outside the scope of this Agreement:
- 3.1.1 AT&T's central office vaults and ducts and conduits which serve no purpose other than to provide a means of entry to and exit from AT&T's central offices;
- 3.1.2 controlled environment vaults (CEVs), huts, cabinets, and other similar outside plant structures and ducts and conduits which serve no purpose other than to provide a means of entry to and exit from such vaults, huts, cabinets, and structures;
- 3.1.3 ducts and conduits located within buildings owned by AT&T; and
- 3.1.4 ducts, conduits, equipment rooms, and similar spaces located in space leased by AT&T from third-party property owners for purposes other than to house cables and other equipment in active service as part of AT&T's network distribution operations.

- 3.2 <u>No Transfer of Property Rights to Attaching Party</u>. Nothing contained in this Agreement, or any occupancy permit subject to this Agreement, shall create or vest (or be construed as creating or vesting) in either party any right, title, or interest in or to any real or personal property owned by the other.
- Nothing contained in this Agreement, or any occupancy permit subject to this Agreement, shall in any way affect AT&T's right to abandon, convey, or transfer to any other person or entity AT&T's interest in any of AT&T's Structure. AT&T shall give Attaching Party at least 60 days written notice prior to abandoning, conveying, or transferring any Structure to which Attaching Party has already attached its facilities, or any Structure on which Attaching Party has already been assigned space. The notice shall identify the transferee, if any, to whom any such pole, duct, conduit, or rights-of-way is to be conveyed or transferred.

4. INTENTIONALLY LEFT BLANK

5. GENERAL PROVISIONS

- 5.1 <u>Entire Agreement</u>. This Agreement, together with the interconnection agreement, if any, of which this Agreement is a part, and the Guidelines for Access to AT&T Structure, attached hereto and incorporated herein by reference, sets forth the entire understanding and agreement of the parties.
- Prior Agreements Superseded. This Agreement supersedes all prior agreements and understandings, whether written or oral, between Attaching Party and AT&T relating to the placement and maintenance of Attaching Party's facilities on and within AT&T's poles, ducts, and conduits within this State.
- 5.3 <u>Amendments Shall Be in Writing</u>. Except as otherwise specifically provided to the contrary by other provisions of this Agreement, the terms and conditions of this Agreement shall not be amended, changed or altered except in writing and with approval by authorized representatives of both parties.
- 5.4 <u>Survival of Obligations</u>. Any liabilities or obligations of either party for acts or omissions prior to the termination of this Agreement, any obligations of either party under provisions of this Agreement relating to confidential and proprietary information, indemnification, limitations of liability, and any other provisions of this Agreement which, by their terms, are contemplated to survive (or be performed after) termination of this Agreement, will survive the termination of this Agreement.
- 5.5 <u>Effect on Licenses or Occupancy Permits Issued Under Prior Agreements</u>. All currently effective pole attachment and conduit occupancy permits granted to Attaching Party shall, on the effective date of this Agreement, be subject to the rates, terms, conditions, and procedures set forth in this Agreement.

The parties shall at all times observe and comply with, and the provisions of this Agreement are subject to, all applicable federal, state, and local laws, ordinances, and regulations which in any manner affect the rights and obligations of the parties.

6. DISCLAIMER OF WARRANTIES

AT&T MAKES NO REPRESENTATIONS AND DISCLAIMS ANY WARRANTIES, EXPRESSED OR IMPLIED, THAT AT&T'S POLES, DUCTS, CONDUITS AND WARRANTIES ARE SUITABLE FOR THE ATTACHING PARTY'S INTENDED USES OR ARE FREE FROM DEFECTS. THE ATTACHING PARTY SHALL IN EVERY INSTANCE BE RESPONSIBLE TO DETERMINE THE ADEQUACY OF <u>AT&T</u>'S POLES, DUCTS, CONDUITS AND RIGHTS-OF-WAY FOR THE ATTACHING PARTY'S INTENDED USE.

7. DISPUTE RESOLUTION

7.1 The parties agree that the dispute resolution provisions of the General Terms and Conditions of the Interconnection Agreement shall apply to disputes under this agreement.

8. INDEMNIFICATION

- 8.1 The parties agree that the indemnity provisions of the General Terms and Conditions of the Interconnection Agreement shall apply in addition to the additional indemnity language below: in Section 8.2-8.5.
- 8.2 Indemnification for Environmental Claims.
- 8.2.1 Each party shall indemnify, on request defend, and hold the other party harmless from any and all Claims, on account of or in connection with any death of person or injury, loss, or damage to any person or property, or to the environment, arising out of or in connection with the violation or breach, by any employee of the indemnifying party or other person acting on the indemnifying party's behalf, of
- 8.2.1.1 any federal, state, or local environmental statute, rule, regulation, ordinance, or other law or
- 8.2.1.2 any provision or requirement of this Agreement dealing with hazardous substances or protection of the environment.
- 8.2.2 Each party shall indemnify, on request defend, and hold the other party harmless from any and all Claims, on account of or in connection with any death of person or injury, loss, or damage to any person or property, or to the environment, arising out of or in connection with the release or discharge, onto any public or private property, of any hazardous substances, regardless of the source of such hazardous substances, by any employee of the indemnifying party, or by any person acting on the indemnifying party's

behalf, while present on, within, or in the vicinity of any <u>AT&T</u> pole, duct, conduit, or rights-of-way.

- 8.2.3 Each party shall indemnify, on request defend, and hold the other party harmless from any and all Claims, on account of or in connection with any death of person or injury, loss, or damage to any person or property, or to the environment, arising out of or in connection with the removal or disposal of any hazardous substances by the indemnifying party or by any person acting on the indemnifying party's behalf, or arising out of or in connection with the subsequent storage, processing or other handling of such hazardous substances by any person or entity after they have been removed by the indemnifying party or persons acting on the indemnifying party's behalf from the site of any AT&T pole, duct, conduit, or rights-of-way.
- 8.2.4 Except as otherwise specifically provided in this section, neither party shall be required to indemnify or defend the other party against, or hold the other party harmless from any Claims for which the other party may be liable under any federal, state, or local environmental statute, rule, regulation, ordinance, or other law.
- 8.3 <u>Miscellaneous Claims</u>. Attaching Party shall indemnify, on request defend, and hold AT&T harmless from any and all Claims, of every kind and character, made, brought, or sought against AT&T by any person or entity, arising out of or in connection with the subject matter of this Agreement and based on either:
- 8.3.1 claims for taxes, municipal fees, franchise fees, right-to-use fees, and other special charges assessed on AT&T due to the placement or presence of Attaching Party's facilities on or within AT&T's poles, ducts, conduits, or rights-of-way; or
- 8.3.2 claims based on the violation by Attaching Party of any third party's intellectual property rights, including but not limited to claims for copyright infringement, patent infringement, or unauthorized use or transmission of television or radio broadcast programs or other program material.
- Attaching Party's General Indemnity Obligations to AT&T. This section applies only in those situations not expressly covered by Sections 8.3-8.10 and does not apply to any Claims resulting from Attaching Party's enforcement of its rights against AT&T pursuant to this Agreement or other provisions in the parties' interconnection agreement, if any. Except as otherwise expressly provided in this Agreement to the contrary, and subject to the exclusions set forth in Section 8.2, Attaching Party shall indemnify, on request defend, and hold AT&T harmless from any and all Claims, on account of or in connection with any death of person or injury, loss, or damage to any person or property, or to the environment, arising out of or in connection with Attaching Party's access to or use of AT&T's poles, ducts, conduits, or rights-of-way, Attaching Party's performance of any acts authorized under this Agreement, or the presence or activities of Attaching Party's employees or other personnel

acting on Attaching Party's behalf on, within, or in the vicinity of AT&T's poles, ducts, conduits, or rights-of-way.

8.5 AT&T's General Indemnity Obligations to Attaching Party. This section applies only in those situations not expressly covered by Sections 8.3-8.9 and does not apply to any Claims resulting from AT&T's enforcement of its rights against Attaching Party pursuant to this Agreement or other provisions in the parties' interconnection agreement, if any. Except as otherwise expressly provided in this Agreement to the contrary, AT&T shall indemnify, on request defend, and hold Attaching Party harmless from any and all Claims, on account of or in connection with any death of person or injury, loss, or damage to any person or property, or to the environment, arising out of or in connection with AT&T's access to or use of AT&T's poles, ducts, conduits, or rights-of-way, AT&T's performance of any acts authorized under this Agreement, or the presence or activities of AT&T's employees or other personnel acting on AT&T's behalf on, within, or in the vicinity of AT&T's poles, ducts, conduits, or rights-of-way.

9. LIABILITIES AND LIMITATIONS OF LIABILITY

9.1 The parties agree that the Liabilities and limitations provisions of the General Terms and Conditions of the Interconnection Agreement shall apply under this agreement.

10. INSURANCE

- 10.1 At all times in which the Attaching Party has attachments to AT&T- poles, or is occupying AT&T conduit or rights-of-way, Attaching Party shall keep and maintain in force, at its own expense, the minimum insurance coverage and limits set forth below. Such insurance and coverage shall not only cover the Attaching Party, but it must cover all contractors, subcontractors and/or any other person acting on Attaching Party's behalf, that are providing services under this Agreement.
- 10.1.1 Workers' Compensation insurance with benefits afforded under the laws of each state covered by this Agreement and Employers Liability insurance with minimum limits of \$1,000,000 for Bodily Injury-each accident, \$1,000,000 for Bodily Injury by disease-policy limits and \$1,000,000 for Bodily Injury by disease-each employee.
- Commercial General Liability insurance with minimum limits of: \$2,000,000 General Aggregate limit; \$1,000,000 each occurrence sub-limit for all bodily injury or property damage incurred in any one occurrence; \$1,000,000 each occurrence sub-limit for Personal Injury and Advertising; \$2,000,000 Products/Completed Operations Aggregate limit, with a \$1,000,000 each occurrence sub-limit for Products/Completed Operations; Fire Legal Liability sub-limits a minimum of \$1,000,000 are also required. AT&T, its affiliates, officers, agents and employees shall be listed as additional insured on the Commercial General Liability policy. A waiver of subrogation shall be in

ATTACHMENT 8 - RIGHTS OF WAY, CONDUITS AND POLE ATTACHMENTS PAGE 13 OF 35 AT&T-13STATE/ALEC, INC.

- favor of AT&T. The liability policies shall be primary and non-contributory from any insurance that is maintained by AT&T.
- 10.1.3 Automobile Liability insurance with minimum limits of \$1,000,000 combined single limits per occurrence for bodily injury and property damage, with coverage extending to all owned, hired and non-owned vehicles.
- 10.2 Attaching Party agrees to name AT&T as an Additional Insured on the Commercial General Liability policy and Commercial Automobile Liability Policy.
- 10.3 AT&T agrees to accept the Attaching Party's program of self-insurance in lieu of insurance coverage if certain requirements are met. These requirements are as follows:
- 10.3.1 Workers' Compensation and Employers Liability: Attaching Party submit to AT&T its Certificate of Authority to Self-Insure its Workers' Compensation obligations issued by each state covered by this Agreement or the employer's state of hire; and
- 10.3.2 Automobile liability: Attaching Party shall submit to AT&T- a copy of the state-issued letter approving self-insurance for automobile liability issued by each state covered by this Agreement; and
- 10.3.3 General liability: Attaching Party must provide evidence acceptable to AT&T that it maintains at least an investment grade (e.g., B+ or higher) debt or credit rating as determined by a nationally recognized debt or credit rating agency such as Moody's, Standard and Poor's or Duff and Phelps.
- All insurance required in accordance with this section must be in effect before AT&T will issue pole attachment or conduit occupancy permits under this Agreement.
- 10.5 Attaching Party agrees to provide AT&T with at least thirty (30) calendar days advance written notice of cancellation, material reduction or non-renewal of any of the insurance policies required herein.

11. ASSIGNMENT OF RIGHTS

- 11.1 <u>Assignment Permitted</u>. Neither party may assign, or otherwise transfer its rights or obligations, under this Agreement except as provided in this section.
- 11.1.1 AT&T may assign its rights, delegate its benefits, and delegate its duties and obligations under this Agreement, without Attaching Party's consent, to any entity controlling, controlled by, or under common control with AT&T or which acquires or succeeds to ownership of substantially all of AT&T's assets.
- Overlashing of Attaching Party's facilities on AT&T poles by a third party will be allowed under the following conditions:

- 11.1.2.1 The Overlashing entity must enter into an agreement with AT&T for access to AT&T Structures and abide by the terms and conditions of such an Occupancy Permit.
- 11.1.2.2 The Overlashing entity must obtain written approval from the Attaching Party and provide a copy to AT&T prior to submitting a request for access to structure.
- 11.1.2.3 The Overlashing party must submit a written request for access to structure, and indicate on the request that the request is for Overlashing of an existing attachment of the Attaching Party in order to ensure that pole loadings are not exceeded.
- 11.1.2.4 The Overlashing entity is responsible for paying the fees for Overlashing in Appendix I and/or Appendix Pricing which are separate and in addition to the fees paid by the Attaching Party (e.g. the application fees and all make ready fees, etc.).
- 11.1.3 Attaching Party may, ancillary to a bona fide loan transaction between Attaching Party and any lender, and without AT&T's consent, grant security interests or make collateral assignments in substantially all of Attaching Party's assets, including Attaching Party's rights under this Agreement, subject to the express terms of this Agreement. In the event Attaching Party's lender, in the bona fide exercise of its rights as a secured lender, forecloses on its security interest or arranges for a third party to acquire Attaching Party's assets through public or private sale or through an Agreement with Attaching Party, Attaching Party's lender or the third party acquiring Attaching Party's rights under this Agreement shall assume all outstanding obligations of Attaching Party under the agreement and provide proof satisfactory to AT&T that such lender or third party has complied or will comply with all requirements established under this Agreement. Notwithstanding any provisions of this Agreement to the contrary, such foreclosure by Attaching Party's lender or acquisition of assets by such third party shall not constitute a breach of this Agreement and, upon such foreclosure or acquisition, Attaching Party's lender or such third party shall succeed to all rights and remedies of Attaching Party under this Agreement (other than those rights and remedies, if any, which have not been transferred and, if Attaching Party is a debtor under the Federal Bankruptcy Code, those rights, if any, which remain a part of the debtor's estate notwithstanding an attempted foreclosure or transfer) and to all duties and obligations of Attaching Party under the Agreement, including liability to AT&T for any act, omission, default, or obligation that arose or occurred under the Agreement prior to the date on which such lender or third party succeeds to the rights of Attaching Party under the Agreement, as applicable.
- 11.1.4 No assignment or transfer by Attaching Party of rights under this Agreement, occupancy permit subject to this Agreement, or authorizations granted under this Agreement shall be effective until Attaching Party, its successors, and assigns have complied with the provisions of this article, secured AT&T's

prior written consent to the assignment or transfer, if necessary, and given AT&T notice of the assignment or transfer pursuant to Section 11.3.

- 11.2 <u>Incorporations, Mergers, Acquisitions, and Other Changes in Attaching Party's Legal Identity</u>. When the legal identity or status of Attaching Party changes, whether by incorporation, reincorporation, merger, acquisition, or otherwise, such change shall be treated as an assignment subject to the provisions of this article.
- Assignment Shall Not Relieve Attaching Party of Prior Obligations. Except as otherwise expressly agreed by AT&T in writing, no assignment permitted by AT&T under this Agreement shall relieve Attaching Party of any obligations arising under or in connection with this Agreement, including but not limited to indemnity obligations under Section 8 of this Agreement or the interconnection agreement, if any.
- 11.4 Satisfaction of Existing Obligations and Assumption of Contingent Liabilities.

 AT&T may condition its approval of any requested assignment or transfer on the assignee's or successor's payment or satisfaction of all outstanding obligations of Attaching Party under this Agreement and the assignee's or successor's assumption of any liabilities, or contingent liabilities, of Attaching Party arising out of or in connection with this Agreement.
- Sub-Permits Prohibited. Nothing contained in this Agreement shall be construed as granting Attaching Party the right to sublease, sublicense, or otherwise transfer any rights under this Agreement or occupancy permits subject to this Agreement to any third party. Except as otherwise expressly permitted in this Agreement, Attaching Party shall not allow third party to attach or place facilities to or in pole or conduit space occupied by or assigned to Attaching Party or to utilize such space.
- 12. TERMINATION OF AGREEMENT OR OCCUPANCY PERMITS; REMEDIES FOR BREACHES
- Termination Due to Non-Use of Facilities or Loss of Required Authority. This Agreement and all occupancy permits subject to this Agreement shall terminate if Attaching Party ceases to have authority to do business or ceases to do business in this State, ceases to have authority to provide or ceases to provide cable television services in this State (if Attaching Party is cable television system having access to AT&T's poles, ducts, conduits or rights-of-way solely to provide cable television service), ceases to have authority to provide or ceases to provide telecommunications services in this State (if Attaching Party is a telecommunications carrier which does not also have authority to provide cable television service in this State), or ceases to make active use of AT&T's poles, ducts, conduits, and rights-of-way.
- Individual occupancy permits subject to this Agreement shall terminate if (a) Attaching Party ceases to utilize the pole attachment or conduit or rights-of-way space subject to such occupancy permit or (b) Attaching Party's permission to use or have access to particular poles, ducts, conduits, or rights-

of-way has been revoked, denied, or terminated, or local governmental authority or third-party property owner having authority to revoke, deny, or terminate such use or access.

- Limitation, Termination, or Refusal of Access for Certain Material Breaches. Attaching Party's access to AT&T's Structure shall not materially interfere with or impair service over any facilities of AT&T or any Other User, cause material damage to AT&T's plant or the plant of any Other User, impair the privacy of communications carried over the facilities of AT&T or any Other User, or create serious hazards to the health or safety of any persons working on, within, or in the vicinity of AT&T's poles, ducts, rights-of-way or to the public. Upon reasonable notice and opportunity to cure, AT&T may limit, terminate or refuse access if Attaching Party violates this provision.
- 12.4 <u>Notice and Opportunity to Cure Breach</u>. In the event of any claimed breach of this Agreement by either party, the aggrieved party may give written notice of such claimed breach.
- The complaining party shall not be entitled to pursue any remedies available under this Agreement or relevant law unless such notice is given, and
- the breaching party fails to cure the breach within 30 days of such notice, if the breach is one which can be cured within 30 days, or
- the breaching party fails to commence promptly and pursue diligently a cure of the breach, if the required cure is such that more than 30 days will be required to effect such cure.
- Remedies for Breach. Subject to the provisions of this article, either party may terminate this Agreement in the event of a material breach by the other party or exercise any other legal or equitable right which such party may have to enforce the provisions of this Agreement. In any action based on an alleged breach of this Agreement, the prevailing party shall be entitled to recover all costs and expenses incurred by such party, including but not limited to reasonable attorneys' fees.

13. FAILURE TO ENFORCE

No Waiver. The failure by either party to take action to enforce compliance with any of the terms or conditions of this Agreement, to give notice of any breach, or to terminate this Agreement or any occupancy permit or authorization subject to this Agreement shall not constitute a waiver or relinquishment of any term or condition of this Agreement, a waiver or relinquishment of the right to give notice of breach, or waiver or relinquishment of any right to terminate this Agreement.

14. CONFIDENTIALITY OF INFORMATION

14.1 <u>Information Provided by Attaching Party to AT&T</u>. Except as otherwise specifically provided in this Agreement, all company-specific and customer-specific information submitted by Attaching Party to AT&T in connection

with this Agreement (including but not limited to information submitted in connection with Attaching Party's applications for occupancy permit shall be deemed to be "confidential" or "proprietary" information of Attaching Party and shall be subject to the terms set forth in this article. Confidential or proprietary information specifically includes information or knowledge related to Attaching Party's review of records regarding a particular market area, or relating to assignment of space to Attaching Party in a particular market area, and further includes knowledge or information about the timing of Attaching Party's request for or review of records or its inquiry about AT&T facilities. This article does not limit the use by AT&T of aggregate information relating to the occupancy and use of AT&T's Structure by firms other than AT&T (that is, information submitted by Attaching Party and aggregated by AT&T in a manner that does not directly or indirectly identify Attaching Party).

- 14.2 <u>Access Limited to Persons with a Need to Know.</u> Confidential or proprietary information provided by Attaching Party to AT&T in connection with this Agreement shall not be disclosed to, shared with, or accessed by any person or persons other than those who have a need to know such information for the limited purposes set forth in Sections 14.3-14.6.
- 14.3 <u>Permitted Uses of Attaching Party's Confidential Information.</u>
 Notwithstanding the provisions of Sections 14.1 and 14.2 above, AT&T and persons acting on AT&T's behalf may utilize Attaching Party's confidential or proprietary information for the following purposes:
- 14.3.1 posting information, as necessary, to AT&T's outside plant records;
- placing, constructing, installing, operating, utilizing, maintaining, monitoring, inspecting, repairing, relocating, transferring, conveying, removing, or managing AT&T's Structure and any AT&T facilities located on, within, or in the vicinity of such Structure;
- 14.3.3 performing AT&T's obligations under this Agreement and similar agreements with third parties;
- determining which of AT&T's Structure are (or may in the future be) available for AT&T's own use, and making planning, engineering, construction, and budgeting decisions relating to AT&T's Structure;
- 14.3.5 preparing cost studies;
- 14.3.6 responding to regulatory requests for information;
- 14.3.7 maintaining AT&T's financial accounting records; and
- 14.3.8 complying with other legal requirements relating to Structure.
- Defense of Claims. In the event of a dispute between AT&T and any person or entity, including Attaching Party, concerning AT&T's performance of this Agreement, satisfaction of obligations under similar agreements with third parties, compliance with the Pole Attachment Act, compliance with the Telecommunications Act of 1996, or compliance with other federal, state, or

local laws, regulations, commission orders, and the like, AT&T may utilize confidential or proprietary information submitted by Attaching Party in connection with this Agreement as may be reasonable or necessary to demonstrate compliance, protect itself from allegations of wrongdoing, or comply with subpoenas, court orders, or reasonable discovery requests; provided, however, that AT&T shall not disclose Attaching Party's proprietary or confidential information without first, at AT&T's option:

- 14.4.1 obtaining an agreed protective order or nondisclosure agreement that preserves the confidential and proprietary nature of Attaching Party's information;
- seeking such a protective order as provided by law if no agreed protective order or nondisclosure agreement can be obtained; or
- 14.4.3 providing Attaching Party notice of the subpoena, demand, or order and an opportunity to take affirmative steps of its own to protect such proprietary or confidential information.
- Response to Subpoenas, Court Orders, and Agency Orders. Nothing contained in this article shall be construed as precluding AT&T from complying with any subpoena, civil or criminal investigative demand, or other order issued or entered by a court or agency of competent jurisdiction; provided, however, that AT&T shall not disclose Attaching Party's proprietary or confidential information without first, at AT&T's option:
- 14.5.1 obtaining an agreed protective order or nondisclosure agreement that preserves the confidential and proprietary nature of Attaching Party's information;
- seeking such a protective order as provided by law if no agreed protective order or nondisclosure agreement can be obtained; or
- 14.5.3 providing Attaching Party notice of the subpoena, demand, or order and an opportunity to take affirmative steps of its own to protect such proprietary or confidential information.

15. ACCESS TO RIGHTS-OF-WAY

15.1 To the extent AT&T has the authority to do so, AT&T grants Attaching Party a right to use any rights-of-way for AT&T poles, ducts, or conduits to which Attaching Party may attach its facilities for the purposes of constructing, operating and maintaining such Attaching Party's facilities on AT&T's poles, ducts or conduits. Notwithstanding the foregoing, Attaching Party shall be responsible for determining the necessity of and obtaining from private and/or public authority any necessary consent, easement, rights-of-way, license, permit, permission, certification or franchise to construct, operate and/or maintain its facilities on private and public property at the location of the AT&T pole, duct or conduit to which Attaching Party seeks to attach its facilities. Attaching Party shall furnish proof of any such easement, rights-of-way, license, permit, permission, certification, or franchise within thirty (30)

days of request by AT&T. AT&T does not warrant the validity or apportionability of any rights it may hold to place facilities on private property.

- Private Rights-of-Way Not Owned or Controlled by Either Party. Neither party shall restrict or interfere with the other party's access to or right to occupy property owned by third-parties which is not subject to the other party's control, including property as to which either party has access subject to non-exclusive rights-of-way. Each party shall make its own, independent legal assessment of its right to enter upon or use the property of third-party property owners and shall bear all expenses, including legal expenses, involved in making such determinations.
- 15.3 Access to Rights-of-Way Generally. At locations where AT&T has access to third-party property pursuant to non-exclusive rights-of-way, AT&T shall not interfere with Attaching Party's negotiations with third-party property owners for similar access or with Attaching Party's access to such property pursuant to easements or other rights-of-ways obtained by Attaching Party from the property owner. At locations where AT&T has obtained exclusive rights-ofway from third-party property owners or otherwise controls the rights-of-way, AT&T shall, to the extent space is available, and subject to reasonable safety, reliability, and engineering conditions, provide access to Attaching Party on a nondiscriminatory basis, provided that the underlying agreement with the property owner permits AT&T to provide such access, and provided further that AT&T's charges for such access shall include Attaching Party's pro rata portion of the charges, if any, paid by AT&T to obtain the rights-of-way, plus any other documented legal, administrative, and engineering costs incurred by AT&T in obtaining the rights-of-way and processing Attaching Party's request for access.

16. SPECIFICATIONS

- Compliance with Requirements, Specifications, and Standards. Attaching Party's facilities attached to AT&T's poles or occupying space in AT&T's ducts, conduits, and rights-of-way shall be attached, placed, constructed, maintained, repaired, and removed in full compliance with the requirements, specifications, and standards specified in this Agreement and the Administrative Guide.
- Published Standards. Attaching Party's facilities shall be placed, constructed, maintained, repaired, and removed in accordance with current (as of the date when such work is performed) editions of the following publications:
- the Blue Book Manual of Construction Procedures, Special Report SR-TAP-001421, published by Bell Communications Research, Inc. ("Bellcore"), and sometimes referred to as the "Blue Book";
- the National Electrical Safety Code ("NESC"), published by the Institute of Electrical and Electronic Engineers, Inc. ("IEEE");

- the National Electrical Code ("NEC"), published by the National Fire Protection Association ("NFPA");
- 16.2.4 California Public Utility Commission's General Orders 95 and 128 for attachments to Pacific Bell Telephone Company poles, ducts, conduits and rights of way; and,
- 16.2.5 the AT&T Structure Access Guidelines.
- Opening of Manholes and Access to Conduit. The following requirements apply to the opening of AT&T's manholes and access to AT&T's conduit system.
- 16.3.1 Attaching Party will notify AT&T not less than 5 business days in advance before entering AT&T's conduit system to perform non-emergency work operations. Such operations shall be conducted during normal business hours except as otherwise agreed by the parties. The notice shall state the general nature of the work to be performed.
- An authorized employee or representative of AT&T may be present any time when Attaching Party or personnel acting on Attaching Party's behalf enter or perform work within AT&T's conduit system. Attaching party must notify AT&T when Attaching Party has completed such work in the conduit system. If AT&T has not had the opportunity to complete the review, AT&T will attempt to meet with Attaching Party's contractors to finalize the review. If AT&T is not available when Attaching Party notifies AT&T of their notice of completion then AT&T will perform a post-construction inspection as described in section 26.1. Attaching Party shall reimburse AT&T for costs associated with the presence of AT&T's authorized employee or representative.
- 16.3.3 Each party must obtain any necessary authorization from appropriate authorities to open manholes.

17. ACCESS TO RECORDS

- AT&T will, upon request and at the expense of the Attaching Party, provide Attaching Party access to and copies of redacted maps, records and additional information relating to the location, capacity and utilization of AT&T's Structure. Upon request, AT&T will meet with the Attaching Party to clarify matters relating to maps, records or additional information. AT&T does not warrant the accuracy or completeness of information on any maps or records.
- Maps, records or information are and remain the proprietary property of AT&T, are provided to the Attaching Party solely for the pursue of enabling the Attaching Party to obtain access to AT&T's Structure, and may not be resold, reproduced or disseminated by the Attaching Party.
- 17.3 AT&T will provide information currently available on the AT&T's maps and/or records regarding:

ATTACHMENT 8 - RIGHTS OF WAY, CONDUITS AND POLE ATTACHMENTS

PAGE 21 OF 35

AT&T-13STATE/ALEC, INC.

- the location of Structure and street addresses for manholes and poles as shown on AT&T's maps;
- 17.3.2 the footage between manholes or lateral ducts lengths, as shown on AT&T's maps;
- 17.3.3 the footage between poles, if shown on AT&T's maps;
- 17.3.4 the total capacity of the Structure
- 17.3.5 the existing utilization of the Structure.
- 17.4 AT&T will not acquire additional information or provide information in formats other than that in which it currently exists and is maintained by AT&T.
- 17.5 AT&T will expunge any confidential or proprietary information from its maps and records prior to providing access to the Attaching Party.
- 17.6 AT&T will:
- 17.6.1 Within five (5) business days after attaching party submits Billing Authorization to AT&T, AT&T will notify attaching party of the place and time that attaching party may view the Structure Records.
- 17.6.2 The viewing room must be reserved for a minimum of two (2) hours.

 Attaching Party may request additional time prior to the viewing date. AT&T may not be able to provide attaching party with unscheduled additional time for viewing AT&T Structure Records on the viewing date, but if unable will immediately make alternative arrangements that are mutually acceptable for the viewing of records as soon thereafter as possible.
- 17.6.3 AT&T may make available at the Attaching Party's expense, an AT&T representative with sufficient knowledge about AT&T Structure Records to clarify matters relating to such Structure Records and to assist Attaching Party during their viewing.
- 17.7 Charges associated with map preparation, viewing and assistance will be on a Time and Material basis as set forth in the following Applicable Tariffs:
- 17.7.1 <u>AT&T MIDWEST REGION 5-STATE</u> FCC No. 2 Access Services Tariff, Section 13.1.1
- 17.7.2 <u>AT&T SOUTHWEST REGION 5-STATE</u> FCC No. 73, Access Services Tariff, Section 13.4.2(B)
- 17.7.3 <u>AT&T-2STATE</u> FCC No. 1 Access Services Tariff, Section 13.1.1
- 17.7.4 AT&T CONNECTICUT FCC No. 2 Access Services Tariff, Section 13.1.1
- 18. APPLICATIONS AND PRE-OCCUPANCY PERMIT SURVEYS
- 18.1 Occupancy Permits Required. Attaching Party shall apply in writing for and receive an occupancy permit before attaching facilities to specified AT&T

ATTACHMENT 8 - RIGHTS OF WAY, CONDUITS AND POLE ATTACHMENTS PAGE 22 OF 35 AT&T-13STATE/ALEC, INC.

poles or placing facilities within specified AT&T ducts, conduits, or rights-of-way.

- Structure Access Request Form. To apply for an occupancy permit under this Agreement, Attaching Party shall submit to AT&T the appropriate AT&T request forms. Attaching Party shall promptly withdraw or amend its request if, at any time prior to the 45th day, it has determined that it no longer seeks access to specific AT&T Structure. In addition, Attaching Party shall also:
- submit payment for the estimate authorizing AT&T or its contractor to complete the make-ready survey; or
- advise AT&T of its willingness to perform the proposed make-ready work itself or an Authorized Contractor if permissible in the application area.
- 18.2.3 confirm that Attaching Party has calculated storm loadings, guying, or pole class to ensure pole loadings are not exceeded and indicate if additional holding or loading capacity is required.
- provide sufficient information to identify and describe the physical characteristics (size, dimensions, and weight) of apparatus enclosures and other facilities to be attached to AT&T's poles or placed in AT&T's conduit system.
- Make-Ready Survey. A Make-Ready survey must be completed by AT&T or, subject to the requirements and policies in each state, the Attaching Party before an occupancy permit is issued. The primary purposes of the make ready survey will be to enable AT&T to:
- 18.3.1 confirm or determine the modifications, capacity expansion, and make-ready work, if any, necessary to accommodate Attaching Party's attachment of facilities to AT&T structures;
- plan and engineer the facilities modification, capacity expansion, and makeready work, if any, required to prepare AT&T's poles, ducts, conduits, rights-of-way, and associated facilities for Attaching Party's proposed attachments or occupancy;
- 18.3.3 estimate the costs associated with such facilities modification, capacity expansion, or make-ready work; and
- identify the owner of the pole.
- 19. POLE, DUCT, AND CONDUIT SPACE ASSIGNMENTS
- 19.1 <u>Selection of Space</u>. AT&T will select or approve the Attaching Party's selection of the space Applicant will occupy on AT&T's poles or in AT&T's conduit systems. Maintenance ducts shall not be considered available for Attaching Party's use except as specifically provided elsewhere in this Agreement. Where required by law or franchise agreement, ducts and attachment space on poles reserved for municipal use shall not be considered available for the Attaching Party's use. All other ducts, inner ducts, space on poles or space in rights-of-ways which are not assigned or occupied shall be

ATTACHMENT 8 - RIGHTS OF WAY, CONDUITS AND POLE ATTACHMENTS PAGE 23 OF 35 AT&T-13STATE/ALEC, INC.

deemed available for use by AT&T, Attaching Party, and other parties entitled to access underapplicable law.

- 19.2 Pole, Duct, and Conduit Space Assignments.
- 19.2.1 After Attaching Party's application for a pole attachment or conduit occupancy permit has been approved by <u>AT&T-12STATE</u>, the pole, duct, and conduit space selected and/or approved by <u>AT&T-12STATE</u> in such application will be assigned to Attaching Party for a pre-occupancy period not to exceed twelve (12) months.
- 19.2.2 <u>AT&T CALIFORNIA</u>: The pole, duct, and conduit space selected and/or approved by <u>AT&T-CALIFORNIA</u> in such application will be assigned to Attaching Party for a pre-occupancy period not to exceed nine (9) months in <u>AT&T CALIFORNIA</u> only as detailed by the California Public Utility Commission.
- 19.2.3 AT&T may assign space to itself by making appropriate entries in the same records used to log assignments to Attaching Party and third parties. If AT&T assigns pole, duct, or conduit space to itself, such assignment will automatically lapse 12 months after the date the assignment has been entered into the appropriate AT&T record if AT&T has not occupied such assigned space within such 12 month period.
- 19.2.4 <u>AT&T CONNECTICUT</u> will make available on request municipal gain space in accordance with Connecticut State Statute 16-233.
- 19.2.5 <u>AT&T CALIFORNIA</u>: Space assignment is 9 months in California.
- 19.2.6 Notices and applications including assignment requests will be date and time stamped on receipt.
- 20. ISSUANCE OF OCCUPANCY PERMITS (INCLUDING MAKE-READY WORK)
- 20.1 Response Within 45 Days. Within 45 days of Attaching Party's submission of a request for access to AT&T Structure, AT&T shall provide a written response to the application, except AT&T CONNECTICUT, which response time will be on a first come, first serve basis. The response shall state whether the request is being granted or denied, and if the request is denied, provide the reasons why the request is being denied. If denial of access is proposed, AT&T will meet with the Attaching Party and explore in good faith reasonable alternatives to accommodate the proposed attachment. The Attaching Party must request such meeting within ten (10) business days of receipt of a notice of denial. AT&T will schedule the meeting within ten (10) business days of receipt of the Attaching Party's written request for a meeting.
- If access is granted the response will further advise Attaching Party in writing of:
- what modifications, capacity expansions, or make-ready work, if any, will be required to prepare AT&T's Structure, and

- an estimate of charges for such modifications, capacity expansions, or makeready work.
- 20.3 <u>Make-ready Work</u>. If it is determined that make ready work will be necessary to accommodate Attaching Party's facilities, Attaching Party shall have 45 days (the "acceptance period") to either:
- 20.3.1 submit payment for the estimate authorizing AT&T or its contractor to complete the make-ready work; or
- advise AT&T of its willingness to perform the proposed make-ready work itself if permissible in the application area.
- 20.3.2.1 Make-ready work performed by Attaching Party, or by an Authorized Contractor selected by Attaching Party, shall be performed in accordance with AT&T's specifications and in accordance with the same standards and practices which would be followed if such work were being performed by AT&T or AT&T's contractors. Neither Attaching Party nor Authorized Contractors selected by Attaching Party shall conduct such work in any manner which degrades the integrity of AT&T's Structures or interferes with any existing use of AT&T's facilities or the facilities of any Other User.
- Payments to Others for Expenses Incurred in Transferring or Arranging Their Facilities. Attaching Party shall make arrangements with the Other Users with facilities attached to AT&T's poles or occupying space in AT&T's conduit system regarding reimbursement for any expenses incurred by the Other Users in transferring or rearranging the Other Users' facilities to accommodate the attachment or placement of Attaching Party's facilities to or in AT&T's poles, ducts, conduits and rights of ways.
- 20.5 Reimbursement for the Creation or Use of Additional Capacity. If any additional capacity is created as a result of make-ready work performed to accommodate Attaching Party's facilities, Attaching Party shall not have a preferential right to utilize such additional capacity in the future and shall not be entitled to any fees subsequently paid to AT&T for the use of such additional capacity. If AT&T utilizes additional space or capacity created at Attaching Party's expense, AT&T will reimburse Attaching Party on a prorata basis for AT&T's share, if any, of Attaching Party's capacity expansion costs, to the extent reimbursement is required by applicable rules, regulations, and commission orders. AT&T will notify the Attaching Party if AT&T, attaches facilities to additional capacity on AT&T's Structure created at the Attaching Party's expense. AT&T shall not be required to collect or remit any such amounts to Attaching Party, to resolve or adjudicate disputes over reimbursement between Attaching Party and Other Users.
- If Attaching Party utilizes space or capacity on any AT&T Structure created at AT&T's expense after February of 1996, the Attaching Party will reimburse Attaching Party on a pro-rata basis for the Attaching Party's share, if any, of AT&T's capacity creation costs.

- 20.7 Occupancy Permit and Attachment. After all required make-ready work is completed, AT&T will issue an occupancy permit confirming that Attaching Party may attach specified facilities to AT&T's Structure.
- 20.8 The Attaching Party must occupy the assigned space within a period not to exceed twelve (12) months from the issuance of the occupancy permit. If the Attaching Party does not occupy the assigned space within the twelve (12) month period, the Occupancy Permit will lapse and the space will considered available for use by AT&T or Other User.
 - *<u>AT&T CALIFORNIA</u> only: Space assignment shall not exceed nine (9) months in California.
- 20.9 The Attaching Party's obligation to pay semiannual pole attachment or conduit occupancy fees will commence on the date the Occupancy Permit is provided by AT&T to the Attaching Party.
- 21. CONSTRUCTION OF ATTACHING PARTY'S FACILITIES
- 21.1 Responsibility for Attaching and Placing Facilities. The Attaching Party shall be responsible for the actual attachment of its facilities to AT&T's poles and the placement of such facilities in AT&T's ducts, conduits, and rights-of-way and shall be solely responsible for all costs and expenses incurred by it or on its behalf in connection with such activities.
- 21.2 <u>Responsibilities of Attaching Party</u>. Attaching Party is responsible for the Authorized Contractors or contractors it selects.
- As used in this Agreement, the term "Authorized Contractor" does not refer to contractors performing routine installation, maintenance, or repair work on Attaching Party's behalf or other contractors who may be selected by Attaching Party to perform work on Attaching Party's behalf without AT&T's approval.
- 21.2.2 Subject to state specific requirements, Authorized Contractors have received certification from AT&T to perform one or more of the following tasks within a specified AT&T construction district, as applicable:
 - (a) installation of those sections of Attaching Party's ducts or facilities which connect to AT&T's conduit system;
 - (b) installation of inner duct;
 - (c) excavation work in connection with the removal of retired or inactive (dead) cables; or
 - (d) Make-Ready work.
- A person or entity approved as an Authorized Contractor is only an Authorized Contractor with respect to those tasks for which such person or entity has been approved by both parties and is an Authorized Contractor only in those AT&T construction districts agreed to by both parties.

- 21.2.4 Designation of an Authorized Contractor for a specific category of tasks shall not be deemed to be the designation of such person or entity as an Authorized Contractor for other purposes, nor shall approval of an Authorized Contractor by one AT&T's construction district constitute approval of such Authorized Contractor for the area served by a different AT&T construction district; provided, however, that if a specific construction job extends beyond the boundaries of a single construction district, an Authorized Contractor shall, for the purposes of that job, be deemed to have been approved by all AT&T construction districts in which the work is to be performed.
- 21.3 <u>Construction Schedule</u>. After the issuance of an occupancy permit, Attaching Party shall provide AT&T with a construction schedule and thereafter keep AT&T informed of anticipated changes in the construction schedule.
- 22. USE AND ROUTINE MAINTENANCE OF ATTACHING PARTY'S FACILITIES
- 22.1 Routine Maintenance of Attaching Party's Facilities. Each occupancy permit subject to this Agreement authorizes Attaching Party to engage in routine maintenance of facilities located on or within AT&T's poles, ducts, and conduits. Routine maintenance does not include the replacement or modification of Attaching Party's facilities in any manner which results in Attaching Party's facilities differing substantially in size, weight, or physical characteristics from the facilities described in Attaching Party's occupancy permit.
- 22.2 Short-term Use of Maintenance Ducts for Repair and Maintenance Activities. Maintenance ducts shall be available, on a nondiscriminatory basis, for shortterm (not to exceed 30 days) non-emergency maintenance or repair activities by any entity with facilities in the conduit section in which the maintenance duct is located; provided, however, that use of the maintenance duct for nonemergency maintenance and repair activities must be scheduled by AT&T. A person or entity using the maintenance duct for non-emergency maintenance or repair activities shall immediately notify AT&T of such use and must either vacate the maintenance duct within 30 days or, with AT&T's consent, which consent shall not be unreasonably withheld, rearrange its facilities to ensure that at least one full-sized replacement maintenance duct (or, if the designated maintenance duct was an inner duct, a suitable replacement inner duct) is available for use by all occupants in the conduit section within 30 days after such person or entity occupies the maintenance duct. Cables temporarily placed in the maintenance duct on a non-emergency basis shall be subject to such accommodations as may be necessary to rectify emergencies which may occur while the maintenance duct is occupied.

23. MODIFICATION OF ATTACHING PARTY'S FACILITIES

23.1 <u>Notification of Planned Modifications</u>. Attaching Party shall notify AT&T in writing at least 30 days before adding to, relocating, replacing or otherwise modifying its facilities already attached to a AT&T Structure. The notice

shall contain sufficient information to enable AT&T to determine whether the proposed addition, relocation, replacement, or modification is within the scope of Attaching Party's present occupancy permit or requires a new or amended occupancy permit.

- 23.2 Replacement of Facilities and Overlashing Additional Cables. Attaching Party may replace existing facilities with new facilities occupying the same AT&T Structure, and may overlash additional cables to its own existing facilities; provided, however, that such activities shall not be considered to be routine maintenance and shall be subject to the requirements of this article.
- 24. REQUIRED REARRANGEMENTS OF ATTACHING PARTY'S FACILITIES
- 24.1 Required Rearrangement of Attaching Party's Facilities. Attaching Party agrees that Attaching Party will cooperate with AT&T and other users in making rearrangements to AT&T Structure as may be necessary, and that costs incurred by Attaching Party in making such rearrangements shall, in the absence of a specific agreement to the contrary, be borne by the parties in accordance with then applicable law.
- Whenever feasible, AT&T shall give Attaching Party not less than 30 days prior written notice of the need for Attaching Party to rearrange its facilities pursuant to this section. The notice shall state the date by which such rearrangements are to be completed. Attaching Party shall complete such rearrangements within the time prescribed in the notice. If Attaching Party does not rearrange facilities within noted time, AT&T will rearrange at Attaching Party's expense.
- 25. EMERGENCY REPAIRS AND POLE REPLACEMENTS
- 25.1 Responsibility for Emergency Repairs; Access to Maintenance Duct. In general, each party shall be responsible for making emergency repairs to its own facilities and for formulating appropriate plans and practices enabling such party to make such repairs.
- 25.1.1 Nothing contained in this Agreement shall be construed as requiring either party to perform any repair or service restoration work of any kind with respect to the other party's facilities or the facilities of joint users.
- Maintenance ducts shall be available, on a nondiscriminatory basis, for emergency repair activities by any entity with facilities in the conduit section in which the maintenance duct is located; provided, however, that an entity using the maintenance duct for emergency repair activities will notify AT&T within 12 hours of the current business day (or first business day following a non-business day) that such entity is entering the AT&T conduit system and using the maintenance duct for emergency restoral purposes. The notice will include a description of the emergency and non-emergency services involved and an estimate of the completion time. Maintenance ducts will be used to restore the highest priority services, as defined in Section 25.3, first. Existing

spare ducts may be used for restoration purposes providing the spare ducts are restored after restoration work is complete. Any spare ducts not returned will be included be assigned to the user of the duct and an occupancy permit issued.

- 25.1.3 The Attaching Party shall either vacate the maintenance duct within 30 days or, with AT&T's consent, rearrange its facilities to ensure that at least one full-sized replacement maintenance duct (or, if the designated maintenance duct was an inner-duct, a suitable replacement inner-duct) is available for use by all occupants in the conduit section within 30 days after such Attaching Party occupies the maintenance ducts. If Attaching Party fails to vacate the maintenance duct as described above, AT&T may install a maintenance conduit at the Attaching Party's expense.
- 25.2 <u>Designation of Emergency Repair Coordinators and Other Information</u>. For each AT&T construction district, Attaching Party shall provide AT&T with the emergency contact number of Attaching Party's designated point of contact for coordinating the handling of emergency repairs of Attaching Party's facilities and shall thereafter notify AT&T of changes to such information.
- Order of Precedence of Work Operations; Access to Maintenance Duct and Other Unoccupied Ducts in Emergency Situations. When notice and coordination are practicable, AT&T, Attaching Party, and other affected parties shall coordinate repair and other work operations in emergency situations involving service disruptions. Disputes will be immediately resolved at the site by the affected parties present in accordance with the following principles.
- 25.3.1 Emergency service restoration work requirements shall take precedence over other work operations.
- Except as otherwise agreed upon by the parties, restoration of lines for emergency services providers (e.g., 911, fire, police, national security and hospital lines) shall be given the highest priority and temporary occupancy of the maintenance duct (and, if necessary, other unoccupied ducts) shall be assigned in a manner consistent with this priority. Secondary priority shall be given to restoring services to the local service providers with the greatest numbers of local lines out of service due to the emergency being rectified. The parties shall exercise good faith in assigning priorities, shall base their decisions on the best information then available to them at the site in question, and may, by mutual agreement at the site, take other factors into consideration in assigning priorities and sequencing service restoration activities.
- AT&T shall determine the order of precedence of work operations and assignment of duct space in the maintenance duct (and other unoccupied ducts) only if the affected parties present are unable to reach prompt agreement; provided, however, that these decisions shall be made by AT&T on a nondiscriminatory basis in accordance with the principles set forth in this section.

- 25.4 <u>Emergency Pole Replacements.</u>
- When emergency pole replacements are required, AT&T shall promptly make a good faith effort to contact Attaching Party to notify Attaching Party of the emergency and to determine whether Attaching Party will respond to the emergency in a timely manner.
- 25.4.2 If notified by AT&T that an emergency exists which will require the replacement of a pole, Attaching Party shall transfer its facilities immediately, provided such transfer is necessary to rectify the emergency. If the transfer is to an AT&T replacement pole, the transfer shall be in accordance with AT&T's placement instructions.
- 25.4.3 If Attaching Party is unable to respond to the emergency situation immediately, Attaching Party shall so advise AT&T and thereby authorize AT&T (or any Other User sharing the pole with AT&T) to perform such emergency-necessitated transfers (and associated facilities rearrangements) on Attaching Party's behalf at the Attaching Party's expense.
- 25.5 <u>Expenses Associated with Emergency Repairs</u>. Each party shall bear all reasonable expenses arising out of or in connection with emergency repairs of its own facilities and transfers or rearrangements of such facilities associated with emergency pole replacements made in accordance with the provisions of this article.
- Each party shall be solely responsible for paying all persons and entities who provide materials, labor, access to real or personal property, or other goods or services in connection with any such repair, transfer, or rearrangement of such party's facilities.
- 25.5.2 Attaching Party shall reimburse AT&T for the costs incurred by AT&T for work performed by AT&T on Attaching Party's behalf in accordance with the provisions of this article.
- 26. INSPECTION BY AT&T OF ATTACHING PARTY'S FACILITIES AND NOTICE OF NON-COMPLIANCE
- 26.1 <u>Post-Construction Inspections</u>. AT&T will, at the Attaching Party's expense, conduct a post-construction inspection of the Attaching Party's attachment of facilities to AT&T's Structures for the purpose of determining the conformance of the attachments to the occupancy permit. AT&T will provide the Attaching Party advance written notice of proposed date and time of the post-construction inspection. The Attaching Party may accompany AT&T on the post-construction inspection.
- Right to Make Periodic or Spot Inspections. AT&T shall have the right, but not the obligation, to make Periodic or Spot Inspections of all facilities attached to AT&T's Structure. Periodic Inspections will not be made more often than once every 2 years unless in AT&T's judgement such inspections are required for reasons involving safety or because of an alleged violation of the terms of this Agreement.

- If Attaching Party's facilities are in compliance with this Agreement, there will be no charges incurred by the Attaching Party for the periodic or spot inspection. If Attaching Party's facilities are not in compliance with this Agreement, AT&T may charge Attaching Party for the inspection. The costs of Periodic Inspections will be paid by those Attaching Parties with 2% or greater of their attachments in violation. The amount paid by the Attaching Party shall be the percentage that their violations bear to the total violations of all Attaching Parties found during the inspection.
- If the inspection reflects that Attaching Party's facilities are not in compliance with the terms of this Agreement, Attaching Party shall bring its facilities into compliance within 30 days after being notified of such noncompliance. If any make ready or modification work to AT&T's Structures is required to bring Attaching Party's facilities into compliance, the Attaching Party shall provide notice to AT&T and the make ready work or modification will be treated in the same fashion as make ready work or modifications for a new request for attachment. If the violation creates a hazardous condition, facilities must be brought into compliance upon notification.
- Notice of Noncompliance. If, at any time, AT&T determines that Attaching Party's facilities or any part thereof have not been placed or maintained or are not being used in accordance with the requirements of this Agreement, AT&T may send written notice to Attaching Party specifying the alleged noncompliance. Attaching Party agrees to acknowledge receipt of the notice as soon as practicable. If Attaching Party does not dispute AT&T's assertion that such facilities are not in compliance, Attaching Party agrees to provide AT&T with a schedule for bringing such facilities into compliance, to bring the facilities into compliance within a reasonable time, and to notify AT&T in writing when the facilities have been brought into compliance.
- Disputes over Alleged Noncompliance. If Attaching Party disputes AT&T's assertion that Attaching Party's facilities are not in compliance, Attaching Party shall notify AT&T in writing of the basis for Attaching Party's assertion that its facilities are in compliance.
- Failure to Bring Facilities into Compliance. If Attaching Party has not brought the facilities into compliance within a reasonable time or provided AT&T with proof sufficient to persuade AT&T that AT&T erred in asserting that the facilities were not in compliance, and if AT&T determines in good faith that the alleged noncompliance causes or is likely to cause material damage to AT&T's facilities or those of other users, AT&T may, at its option and Attaching Party's expense, take such non-service affecting steps as may be required to bring Attaching Party's facilities into compliance, including but not limited to correcting any conditions which do not meet the specifications of this Agreement.
- Correction of Conditions by AT&T. If AT&T elects to bring Attaching Party's facilities into compliance, the provisions of this Section shall apply.

- 26.8.1 AT&T will, whenever practicable, notify Licensee in writing before performing such work. The written notice shall describe the nature of the work to be performed and AT&T's schedule for performing the work.
- 26.8.2 If Attaching Party's facilities have become detached or partially detached from supporting racks or wall supports located within a AT&T manhole, AT&T may, at Attaching Party's expense, reattach them but shall not be obligated to do so. If AT&T does not reattach Attaching Party's facilities, AT&T shall endeavor to arrange with Attaching Party for the reattachment of any facilities affected.
- AT&T shall, as soon as practicable after performing the work, advise
 Attaching Party in writing of the work performed or action taken. Upon
 receiving such notice, Attaching Party shall inspect the facilities and take such
 steps as Attaching Party may deem necessary to insure that the facilities meet
 Attaching Party's performance requirements.
- Attaching Party to Bear Expenses. Attaching Party shall bear all expenses arising out of or in connection with any work performed to bring Attaching Party's facilities into compliance with this Section; provided, however that nothing contained in this Section or any license issued hereunder shall be construed as requiring Attaching Party to bear any expenses which, under applicable federal or state laws or regulations, must be borne by persons or entities other than Attaching Party.
- 27. TAGGING OF FACILITIES AND UNAUTHORIZED ATTACHMENTS
- 27.1 <u>Facilities to Be Marked</u>. Attaching Party shall tag or otherwise mark all of Attaching Party's facilities placed on or in AT&T's Structure in a manner sufficient to identify the facilities as those belonging to the Attaching Party.
- 27.2 Removal of Untagged Facilities. AT&T may, without notice to any person or entity, remove from AT&T's poles or any part of AT&T's conduit system the Attaching Party's facilities, if AT&T determines that such facilities are not the subject of a current occupancy permit and are not otherwise lawfully present on AT&T's poles or in AT&T's conduit system.
- Notice to Attaching Party. If any of Attaching Party's facilities for which no occupancy permit is presently in effect are found attached to AT&T's poles or anchors or within any part of AT&T's conduit system, AT&T, without prejudice to other rights or remedies available to AT&T under this Agreement, and without prejudice to any rights or remedies which may exist independent of this Agreement, shall send a written notice to Attaching Party advising Attaching Party that no occupancy permit is presently in effect with respect to the facilities and that Attaching Party must, within 30 days, respond to the notice as provided in Section 27.6 of this Agreement.
- 27.4 <u>Attaching Party's Response</u>. Within 60 days after receiving a notice under Section 27.5 of this Agreement, Attaching Party shall acknowledge receipt of

the notice and submit to AT&T, in writing, an application for a new or amended occupancy permit with respect to such facilities.

- Approval of Request and Retroactive Charges. If AT&T approves Attaching Party's application for a new or amended occupancy permit, Attaching Party shall be liable to AT&T for all fees and charges associated with the unauthorized attachments as specified in Section 27.10 of this Agreement. The issuance of a new or amended occupancy permit as provided by this article shall not operate retroactively or constitute a waiver by AT&T of any of its rights or privileges under this Agreement or otherwise.
- 27.6 Attachment and occupancy fees and charges shall continue to accrue until the unauthorized facilities are removed from AT&T's poles, conduit system or rights of way or until a new or amended occupancy permit is issued and shall include, but not be limited to, all fees and charges which would have been due and payable if Attaching Party and its predecessors had continuously complied with all applicable AT&T licensing requirements. Such fees and charges shall be due and payable 30 days after the date of the bill or invoice stating such fees and charges. In addition, the Attaching Party shall be liable for an unauthorized attachment and/or occupancy fee as specified in Section 29 of this Agreement. Payment of such fees shall be deemed liquidated damages and not a penalty. In addition, Attaching Party shall rearrange or remove its unauthorized facilities at AT&T's request to comply with applicable placement standards, shall remove its facilities from any space occupied by or assigned to AT&T or another Other User, and shall pay AT&T for all costs incurred by AT&T in connection with any rearrangements, modifications, or replacements necessitated as a result of the presence of Attaching Party's unauthorized facilities.
- 27.7 Removal of Unauthorized Attachments. If Attaching Party does not obtain a new or amended occupancy permit with respect to unauthorized facilities within the specified period of time, AT&T shall by written notice advise Attaching Party to remove its unauthorized facilities not less than 60 days from the date of notice and Attaching Party shall remove the facilities within the time specified in the notice. If the facilities have not been removed within the time specified in the notice, AT&T may, at AT&T's option, remove Attaching Party's facilities at Attaching Party's expense.
- No Ratification of Unpermited Attachments or Unauthorized Use of AT&T's Facilities. No act or failure to act by AT&T with regard to any unauthorized attachment or occupancy or unauthorized use of AT&T's Structure shall be deemed to constitute a ratification by AT&T of the unauthorized attachment or occupancy or use, nor shall the payment by Attaching Party of fees and charges for unauthorized pole attachments or conduit occupancy exonerate Attaching Party from liability for any trespass or other illegal or wrongful conduct in connection with the placement or use of such unauthorized facilities.

28. REMOVAL OF ATTACHING PARTY'S FACILITIES

- When Applicant no longer intends to occupy space on an AT&T pole or in a AT&T duct or conduit, Applicant will provide written notification to AT&T that it wishes to terminate the occupancy permit with respect to such space and will remove its facilities from the space described in the notice. Upon removal of Applicant's facilities, the occupancy permit shall terminate and the space shall be available for reassignment.
- 28.1.1 Attaching Party shall be responsible for and shall bear all expenses arising out of or in connection with the removal of its facilities from AT&T's Structure.
- 28.1.2 Except as otherwise agreed upon in writing by the parties, Applicant must, after removing its facilities, plug all previously occupied ducts at the entrances to AT&T's manholes.
- 28.1.3 Applicant shall be solely responsible for the removal of its own facilities from AT&T's Structure.
- At AT&T's request, Attaching Party shall remove from AT&T's Structure any of Attaching Party's facilities which are no longer in active use. Upon request, the Attaching Party will provide proof satisfactory to AT&T that an Attaching Party's facility is in active service. Attaching Party shall not abandon any of its facilities by leaving such facilities on or in AT&T's Structure.
- 28.3 <u>Removal Following Termination of Occupancy Permit</u>. Attaching Party shall remove its facilities from AT&T's poles, ducts, conduits, or rights-of-way within 30 days after termination of the occupancy permit.
- 28.4 <u>Removal Following Replacement of Facilities</u>. Attaching Party shall remove facilities no longer in service from AT&T's Structures within 30 days after the date Attaching Party replaces existing facilities on a pole or in a conduit with substitute facilities on the same pole or in the same conduit.
- Removal to Avoid Forfeiture. If the presence of Attaching Party's facilities on or in AT&T's Structure would cause a forfeiture of the rights of AT&T to occupy the property where such Structure is located, AT&T will promptly notify Attaching Party in writing and Attaching Party shall not, without due cause and justification, refuse to remove its facilities within such time as may be required to prevent such forfeiture. AT&T will give Attaching Party not less than 30 days from the date of notice to remove Attaching Party's facilities unless prior removal is required to prevent the forfeiture of AT&T's rights. At Attaching Party's request, the parties will engage in good faith negotiations with each other, with Other Users, and with third-party property owners and cooperatively take such other steps as may be necessary to avoid the unnecessary removal of Attaching Party's facilities.
- 28.6 Removal of Facilities by AT&T; Notice of Intent to Remove. If Attaching Party fails to remove its facilities from AT&T's Structure in accordance with the provisions of Sections 28.1-28.6 of this Agreement, AT&T may remove

such facilities and store them at Attaching Party's expense in a public warehouse or elsewhere without being deemed guilty of trespass or conversion and without becoming liable to Attaching Party for any injury, loss, or damage resulting from such actions. AT&T shall give Attaching Party not less than 30 days prior written notice of its intent to remove Attaching Party's facilities pursuant to this section.

- 28.7 <u>Removal of Facilities by AT&T</u>. If AT&T removes any of Attaching Party's facilities pursuant to this article, Attaching Party shall reimburse AT&T for AT&T's costs in connection with the removal, storage, delivery, or other disposition of the removed facilities.
- 29. RATES, FEES, CHARGES, AND BILLING
- 29.1 Rates, Charges and Fees Subject to Applicable Laws, Regulations, Rules, and Commission Orders. All rates, charges and fees outlined in this Agreement will be set forth in the Pricing Schedule. All rates, charges and fees shall be subject to all applicable federal and state laws, rules, regulations, and commission orders.
- 29.2 <u>Changes to Rates, Charges and Fees.</u> Subject to applicable federal and state laws, rules, regulations and orders, AT&T shall have the right to change the rates, charges and fees outlined in this Agreement. AT&T will provide the Attaching Party 60 days written notice, advising the Attaching Party of the specific changes being made and the effective date of the change. If the changes outlined in the notice are not acceptable to the Attaching Party, Attaching Party may either (1) seek renegotiation of this Agreement, (2) terminate this Agreement, or (3) seek relief through the dispute resolution process in the General Terms and Conditions of this Agreement.

30. PERFORMANCE AND PAYMENT BONDS

- 30.1 <u>Bond May Be Required</u>. AT&T may require Attaching Party, Authorized Contractors, and other persons acting on Attaching Party's behalf to execute performance and payment bonds (or provide other forms of security) in amounts and on terms sufficient to guarantee the performance of the Attaching Party's obligations arising out of or in connection with this Agreement.
- 30.1.1 If a bond or similar form of assurance is required of Attaching Party, an Authorized Contractor, or other person acting on Attaching Party's behalf, Attaching Party shall promptly submit to AT&T adequate proof that the bond remains in full force and effect and provide certification from the company issuing the bond that the bond will not be cancelled, changed or materially altered without first providing AT&T 60 days written notice.
- 30.2 <u>Payment and Performance Bonds in Favor of Contractors and Subcontractors.</u>
 Attaching Party shall be responsible for paying all employees, contractors, subcontractors, mechanics, materialmen and other persons or entities performing work or providing materials in connection with Attaching Party's

ATTACHMENT 8 - RIGHTS OF WAY, CONDUITS AND POLE ATTACHMENTS PAGE 35 OF 35 AT&T-13STATE/ALEC, INC.

performance under this Agreement. In the event any lien, claim or demand is made on AT&T by any such employee, contractor, subcontractor, mechanic, materialman, or other person or entity providing such materials or performing such work, AT&T may require, in addition to any security provided under Section 30.1 of this Agreement, that Attaching Party execute payment or performance bonds, or provide such other security, as AT&T may deem reasonable or necessary to protect AT&T from any such lien, claim or demand.

Attachment 9

Performance Measurements

PERFORMANCE MEASUREMENTS

- 1.0 General Provisions
- 1.1 Upon a particular Commission's issuance of an Order pertaining to Performance Measurements in a proceeding expressly applicable to all CLECs generally, AT&T shall implement in that state such Performance Measurements as of the date specified by the Commission.
- 1.2 The Performance Measurements Plans referenced herein, notwithstanding any provisions in any other attachment in this Agreement, are not intended to create, modify or otherwise affect Parties' rights and obligations. The existence of any particular performance measure, or the language describing that measure, is not evidence that CLEC is entitled to any particular manner of access, nor is it evidence that AT&T is limited to providing any particular manner of access. The Parties' rights and obligations to such access are defined elsewhere, including the relevant laws, FCC and Commission decisions/regulations, and in the case of Connecticut, state tariffs, and within this Agreement.
- 1.3 AT&T's implementation of the Performance Measurements Plans addressed by this Attachment (Performance Measurement Plan(s), the Plan(s)) will not be considered as an admission against interest or an admission of liability in any legal, regulatory, or other proceeding relating to the same performance. The Parties agree that CLEC may not use the existence of such Plans as evidence that AT&T has discriminated in the provision of any facilities or services under Sections 251 or 252, or has violated any state or federal law or regulation. AT&T's conduct underlying its performance, and the performance data provided under the Performance Measurements Plans, however, are not made inadmissible by these terms. AT&T's performance as measured by these plans may not be used as an admission of liability or culpability for a violation of any state or federal law or regulation.
- 1.4 Nothing herein shall be interpreted to be a waiver of AT&T's right to argue and contend in any forum, in the future, that Sections 251 and 252 of the Telecommunications Act of 1996 do not impose any duty or legal obligation to negotiate and/or mediate or arbitrate a self-executing liquidated damages or remedy plan.

2.0 **Region-specific Provisions**

2.1 <u>AT&T MIDWEST REGION 5-STATE</u> Requirements:

- 2.1.1 Except as otherwise provided herein, the Performance Measurements in the Performance Measurements Plans most recently adopted or ordered, in a generic/non-CLEC specific proceeding, by the Commission that approved this Agreement under Section 252(e) of the Act are incorporated herein. Modifications and/or deletions to Performance Measurements in that proceeding or any successor proceeding shall be automatically incorporated into this Agreement by reference in the first full month following the effective date of the Commission's order. The list of proceedings, by state, in which a Performance Measurements Plan has been adopted or ordered, is included in Section 2.1.3.
- 2.1.2 The Performance Measurements Plans may include a remedy plan providing liquidated damages payments where such a plan was also approved by the Commission in a generic/non-CLEC specific proceeding. Any subsequent Commission-ordered additions, modifications and/or deletions to the remedies provisions of the Performance Measurements Plans, in that proceeding or any successor proceeding, to which no participating party has objected, shall be automatically incorporated into this Agreement by reference in the first full month following the effective date of the Commission's order. The list of proceedings, by state, in which a Performance Measurements Plan has been adopted or ordered, is included in Section 2.1.3.
- 2.1.3 Proceedings, by state, in which a Performance Measurements Plan has been adopted or ordered by the respective Commission under the specific authority identified herein, or under any successor authority or docket, shall be the effective plan under this Agreement. Currently, such dockets are as follows:

Illinois – 83 IL. Administrative Code Part 731

Indiana – Cause No. 41657

Michigan – Case No. U-11830

Ohio – Case No. 00-942-TP-COI

Wisconsin – Docket No. 6720-TI-198

2.2 <u>AT&T CONNECTICUT</u> Requirements:

2.2.1 The Performance Measurements Plan for Connecticut posted on the AT&T Performance Measures Web Site shall be incorporated into this Agreement by reference as if fully set forth herein.

2.3 <u>AT&T SOUTHWEST REGION 5-STATE</u> Requirements:

2.3.1 The Performance Measurements Plans most recently approved, adopted or ordered by the respective Commission in the state 271 successor Agreement (X2A) proceedings are incorporated herein. Any subsequent Commission-ordered additions, modifications and/or deletions to such plans (and supporting documents), to which the Parties have agreed, shall be automatically incorporated into this Agreement by reference in the first full month following the effective date of the Commission order.

2.4 <u>AT&T-CALIFORNIA</u> Requirements:

2.4.1 Except as otherwise provided herein, the Performance Measurements Plan ordered/approved by the California Public Commission in Decision No. 99-08-020 (dated August 5, 1999 and subsequent modifying decisions) in Docket No. R. 97-10-016/ I. 97-10-017 (filed October 9, 1997) is incorporated herein. Any subsequent Commission-ordered additions, modifications and/or deletions to such plan (and its supporting documents) in that proceeding or any successor proceeding, to which the Parties have agreed, shall be automatically incorporated into this Agreement by reference in the first full month following the effective date of the Commission's order.

2.5 <u>AT&T-NEVADA</u> Requirements:

2.5.1 Except as otherwise provided herein, the Performance Measurements Plan ordered/approved by the Nevada Public Utilities Commission in Docket 06-01039 (approved August 29, 2006) is incorporated herein. Any subsequent Commission-ordered additions, modifications and/or deletions to such plan (and its supporting documents) in that proceeding or any successor proceeding, to which the Parties have agreed, shall be automatically incorporated into this Agreement by reference in the first full month following the effective date of the Commission's order.

Attachment 10

AT&T Disaster Recovery Plan

The AT&T Disaster Recovery Plan is maintained and may be accessed on the AT&T CLEC Online website.

AT&T Disaster Management Plan

AT&T maintenance centers have geographical and redundant communication capabilities. In the event of a disaster removing any maintenance center from service another geographical center would assume maintenance responsibilities. The contact numbers will not change and the transfer will be transparent to the CLEC.

ATTACHMENT 11 - BONA FIDE REQUEST PAGE 1 OF 5 AT&T-13STATE/ALEC, INC.

Attachment 11

Bona Fide Request

BONA FIDE REQUEST

1. **BONA FIDE REQUEST**

- 1.1 The Parties agree that CLEC is entitled to order any Network Element, interconnection option or service option required to be made available by FCC or Commission requirements pursuant to the Act. A BFR is to be used when CLEC makes a request of AT&T to provide a new or modified Network Element, interconnection option or other service option pursuant to the Act that was not previously provided for in this Agreement.
- A BFR shall be submitted in writing by CLEC via the BFR Application form found on AT&T's CLEC Online website and shall specifically identify the requested service date, technical requirements, space requirements and/or such other specifications that clearly define the request such that AT&T has sufficient information to analyze and prepare a response. Such a request shall also include CLEC's designation of the request as being pursuant to the Telecommunications Act of 1996 (i.e., a BFR). The request shall be sent to CLEC's designated AT&T Sales contact or Local Service Specialist.
- 1.3 Within two (2) business days of receipt of a BFR, AT&T shall acknowledge in writing its receipt and identify a single point of contact responsible for responding to the BFR and shall request any additional information needed to process the request to the extent known at that time. Notwithstanding the foregoing, AT&T may reasonably request additional information from CLEC at any time during the processing of the BFR.
- 1.3.1 CLEC shall include with its BFR Application Form a "BFR Deposit" to cover preliminary evaluation costs. See Pricing Schedule for the BFR Deposit amount.
- 1.3.2 If the BFR Deposit amount identified in the Pricing Schedule is not made at the time of the BFR Application, CLEC shall be responsible for all preliminary evaluation costs incurred by AT&T to complete the preliminary analysis (regardless of whether such costs are greater or lesser than the BFR Deposit amount in the Pricing Schedule).
- 1.3.3 If CLEC submits a BFR Deposit with its BFR, and AT&T is not able to process the request or determines that the request does not qualify for BFR treatment, then AT&T will credit the BFR Deposit amount to the CLEC's account. Similarly, if the costs incurred to complete the Preliminary Analysis are less than the BFR Deposit, the balance of the deposit will, at the option of CLEC, either be credited toward the CLEC's account or credited toward any additional developmental costs authorized by CLEC.

- Within thirty (30) business days of AT&T's receipt of the BFR, if the preliminary analysis of the requested BFR is not of such complexity that it will cause AT&T to expend extraordinary resources to evaluate the BFR, AT&T shall respond to CLEC by providing a preliminary analysis of the new or modified Network Element or interconnection option not ordered by the FCC or Commission that is the subject of the BFR. The preliminary analysis shall either confirm that AT&T will offer access to the new or modified Network Element, interconnection option or service option or confirm that AT&T will not offer the new or modified Network Element, interconnection option or service option.
- 1.5 For any new or modified Network Element, interconnection option or service option not ordered by the FCC or Commission, if the preliminary analysis states that AT&T will offer the new or modified Network Element, interconnection option or service option, the preliminary analysis will include an estimate of the costs of utilizing existing resources, both personnel and systems, in the development including, but not limited to, determination of impacted AT&T request parameters analysis, departments, determination of required resources, project management resources, etc. (Development Rate) including a general breakdown of such costs associated with the Network Element, interconnection option or service option and the date the request can be met. If the preliminary analysis states that AT&T will not offer the new or modified Network Element, interconnection option or service option, AT&T will provide an explanation of why the request is not technically feasible, does not qualify as a BFR for the new or modified Network Element, interconnection option or service option is otherwise not required to be provided under the Act. If AT&T cannot provide the Network Element, interconnection option or service option by the requested date, AT&T shall provide an alternative proposed date together with a detailed explanation as to why AT&T is not able to meet CLEC's requested date.
- For any new or modified Network Element, interconnection option or service option not ordered by the FCC or Commission, if AT&T determines that the preliminary analysis of the requested BFR is of such complexity that it will cause AT&T to expend extraordinary resources to evaluate the BFR, AT&T shall notify CLEC within ten (10) business days of AT&T's receipt of BFR that a Complex Request Evaluation Fee will be required prior to the preliminary evaluation of the BFR. Such fee shall be limited to AT&T's extraordinary expenses directly related to the complex request that require the allocation and engagement of additional resources above the existing allocated resources used on BFR cost development which include, but are not limited to, expenditure of funds to develop feasibility studies, specific resources that are required to determine request requirements (such as operation support system analysts, technical managers, software developers), software impact analysis by specific

software developers; software architecture development, hardware impact analysis by specific system analysts, etc. and the request for such fee shall be accompanied with a general breakdown of such costs. If CLEC accepts the Complex Request Evaluation Fee proposed by AT&T, CLEC shall submit such fee within thirty (30) business days of AT&T's notice that a complex request evaluation fee is required. Within thirty (30) business days of AT&T's receipt of the Complex Request Evaluation Fee, AT&T shall respond to CLEC by providing a preliminary analysis, consistent with Section 1.4 above.

- 1.7 CLEC may cancel a BFR at any time up until thirty (30) business days after receiving AT&T's preliminary analysis. If CLEC cancels the BFR within thirty (30) business days after receipt of AT&T's preliminary analysis, AT&T shall be entitled to keep the BFR Deposit or any Complex Request Evaluation Fee submitted in accordance with Section 1.6 above, minus those costs included in the fee that have not been incurred as of the date of cancellation.
- 1.8 CLEC will have thirty (30) business days from receipt of preliminary analysis to accept the preliminary analysis or cancel the BFR. If CLEC fails to respond within this thirty (30) business day period, the BFR will be deemed cancelled. Acceptance of the preliminary analysis must be in writing and accompanied by the estimated Development Rate for the new or modified Network Element, interconnection option or service option quoted in the preliminary analysis.
- As soon as feasible, but not more than ninety (90) calendar days after AT&T's receipt of CLEC's written acceptance of the preliminary analysis and payment of the estimated Development Rate, AT&T shall provide to CLEC a firm price quote. The firm price quote will include any additional Development Rates, the nonrecurring rate and the recurring rate, and a detailed implementation plan. The firm nonrecurring rate will not include any of the Development Rate or the Complex Request Evaluation Fee, if required, in the calculation of this rate
- 1.10 CLEC shall have thirty (30) business days from receipt of firm price quote to accept or deny the firm price quote and submit any additional Development or nonrecurring rates quoted in the firm price quote.
- 1.11 Unless CLEC agrees otherwise, all prices shall be consistent with the applicable pricing principles and provisions of the Act.
- 1.12 If CLEC believes that AT&T's firm price quote is not consistent with the requirements of the Act, either Party may seek dispute resolution in accordance with the dispute resolution provisions set forth in General Terms and Conditions.

ATTACHMENT 11 - BONA FIDE REQUEST PAGE 5 OF 5 AT&T-13STATE/ALEC, INC.

Upon agreement to the rates, terms and conditions of a BFR, the Parties shall negotiate in good faith an amendment to this Agreement.

 $\begin{array}{c} {\rm ATTACHMENT~12~-BCR} \\ {\rm PAGE~1~OF~6} \\ {\rm AT\&T~SOUTHWEST~REGION~5-STATE/ALEC,~INC.} \end{array}$

ATTACHMENT 12 BCR

TABLE OF CONTENTS

INTRODUCTION	1
DEFINITIONS	2
SCOPE OF APPENDIX	
RESPONSIBILITIES OF THE PARTIES	
COMPENSATION	
DISCLAIMER OF REPRESENTATIONS AND WARRANTIES	

APPENDIX BCR (Billing, Collecting and Remitting)

1. INTRODUCTION

- 1.1 This Appendix sets forth the terms and conditions that apply to those telecommunications services for which charges are billed and collected by one Local Exchange Carrier (LEC) or CLEC but earned by another LEC; and to establish procedures for the billing, collecting and remitting of such charges and for compensation for the services performed in connection with the billing, collecting and remitting of such charges.
- 1.2 <u>AT&T ARKANSAS</u> As used herein, <u>AT&T ARKANSAS</u> means Southwestern Bell Telephone Company d/b/a AT&T Arkansas, the applicable AT&T-owned ILEC doing business in Arkansas.
- 1.3 <u>AT&T KANSAS</u> As used herein, <u>AT&T KANSAS</u> means Southwestern Bell Telephone Company d/b/a AT&T Kansas, the applicable AT&T-owned ILEC doing business in Kansas.
- 1.4 <u>AT&T MISSOURI</u> As used herein, <u>AT&T MISSOURI</u> means Southwestern Bell Telephone Company d/b/a AT&T Missouri, the applicable AT&T-owned ILEC doing business in Missouri.
- 1.5 <u>AT&T OKLAHOMA</u> As used herein, <u>AT&T OKLAHOMA</u> means Southwestern Bell Telephone Company d/b/a AT&T Oklahoma, the applicable AT&T-owned ILEC doing business in Oklahoma.
- 1.6 <u>AT&T SOUTHWEST REGION 5-STATE</u> As used herein, <u>AT&T SOUTHWEST REGION 5-STATE</u> means Southwestern Bell Telephone Company d/b/a AT&T Arkansas, AT&T Kansas, AT&T Missouri, AT&T Oklahoma and/or AT&T Texas the applicable above listed ILEC(s) doing business in Arkansas, Kansas, Missouri, Oklahoma and Texas.
- 1.7 <u>AT&T TEXAS</u> As used herein, <u>AT&T TEXAS</u> means Southwestern Bell Telephone Company d/b/a AT&T Texas, the applicable AT&T-owned ILEC doing business in Texas.
- 1.8 The prices at which <u>AT&T SOUTHWEST REGION 5-STATE</u> agrees to provide CLEC with BCR services are contained in the applicable Pricing Schedule and/or the applicable Commissioned ordered tariff where stated.

2. **DEFINITIONS**

- 2.1 "Telcordia Client Company Calling Card and Third Number Settlement System" (BCC CATS) Nationwide system used to produce information reports that are used in the settlement of LEC revenues recorded by one BCC (or LEC) and billed to an End User of another BCC (or LEC) as described in accordance with the Telcordia Practice BR 981-200-110.
- 2.2 "Charges" the amount approved or allowed by the appropriate regulatory authority to be billed to an End User for any of the services described in Section 3, rendered by a LEC to an End User.

- 2.3 "Compensation" the amount to be paid by one Party to the other Party for billing, collecting and remitting of charges as set forth in Section 5.
- 2.4 "IntraLATA" within a Local Access Transport Area (LATA) IntraLATA messages are those messages, either intrastate or interstate, which originate and terminate within a LATA. The term "IntraLATA messages," as used herein, shall only include those that qualify for the Telcordia Client Company BCC CATS process.
- 2.5 "InterLATA" between Local Access and Transport Areas (LATAs) as defined in the FCC's CC Docket No. 78-72. InterLATA messages are those messages, which originate in one LATA and terminate, in a different LATA. The term "InterLATA messages" as used herein, shall only include those that qualify for the Telcordia Client Company BCC CATS process.
- 2.6 "Local Exchange Carrier" (LEC) as used in this Appendix shall mean those Local Exchange Carriers or Competitive Local Exchange Carriers using BCC CATS as a message tracking system.
- 2.7 "Local Message" Local messages are those messages that originate and terminate within the area defined as the local service area of the station from which the message originates.
- 2.8 "Revenues" the sum of all or part of the charges as defined above.

3. SCOPE OF APPENDIX

- 3.1 This Appendix shall apply to <u>AT&T SOUTHWEST REGION 5-STATE</u> procedures for the billing; collecting and remitting of revenues (and compensation to either Party for billing, collecting and remitting of such revenues) derived from the following services:
- 3.2 LEC-carried (traffic transported by facilities belonging to a LEC) local messages of the following types:
 - 3.2.1 Local Message Service Charges Billed to a Calling Card or to a Third Number.
 - 3.2.2 Directory Assistance Calls Charged to a Calling Card or to a Third Number.
 - 3.2.3 Public Land Mobile Radiotelephone Transient-Unit Local Message Service (Mobile Channel Usage Link Charge).
 - 3.2.4 Maritime Mobile Radiotelephone Service and Aviation Radiotelephone Service (Marine, Aircraft, High Speed Train Radio Link Charges).
- 3.3 LEC-carried Interstate IntraLATA and Interstate InterLATA telecommunications services that qualify for and flow through the BCC CATS process as addressed in the Telcordia Practice BR 981-200-110, of the following types: paragraph 3.3 is applicable) only when <u>AT&T SOUTHWEST REGION 5-STATE</u> company is the CMDS Host Company.
 - 3.3.1 Interstate IntraLATA Toll Service carried by an LEC and charged to a Calling Card or a Third Number.
 - 3.3.2 Interstate InterLATA Toll Service carried by an LEC and charged to a Calling Card or a Third Number.

3.3.3 Radio Link Charges where service is provided by one LEC and billed by another LEC.

4. RESPONSIBILITIES OF THE PARTIES

- 4.1 CLEC agrees to bill, collect and remit to <u>AT&T SOUTHWEST REGION 5-STATE</u> the charges for the services described in Section 3.2 which charges are earned by any LEC (including <u>AT&T SOUTHWEST REGION 5-STATE</u>), but which are to be billed to End Users of the CLEC.
- 4.2 In those cases in which the charges for the services listed in Section 3.2 above are due any LEC other than <u>AT&T SOUTHWEST REGION 5-STATE</u>. <u>AT&T SOUTHWEST REGION 5-STATE</u> will arrange to transfer these and charges to the appropriate company in accordance with accepted industry standards.
- 4.3 Charges for the services listed in Section 3.2 above to be billed, collected and remitted by CLEC for <u>AT&T SOUTHWEST REGION 5-STATE</u> benefit, shall be remitted by CLEC to <u>AT&T SOUTHWEST REGION 5-STATE</u> within thirty (30) calendar days of the date of <u>AT&T SOUTHWEST REGION 5-STATE</u> bill to CLEC for such services.
- 4.4 <u>AT&T SOUTHWEST REGION 5-STATE</u> agrees to bill and collect (or to have another LEC bill and collect, where appropriate), and to remit to CLEC, the charges for the services described in Section 3.2 above, which charges are earned by CLEC, but which are to be billed by another LEC (including <u>AT&T SOUTHWEST REGION 5-STATE</u>) to the End Users of that LEC.
- 4.5 Charges for the services listed in Section 3.2 above to be billed, collected and remitted by <u>AT&T SOUTHWEST REGION 5-STATE</u> or another LEC for CLEC 's benefit, shall be remitted by <u>AT&T SOUTHWEST REGION 5-STATE</u> to CLEC within thirty (30) calendar days of the date of CLEC's bill to <u>AT&T SOUTHWEST REGION 5-STATE</u> for such services.
- 4.6 The full amount of the charges transmitted to either Party for billing, collecting and remitting shall be remitted by the other Party, without setoff, abatement or reduction for any purpose, other than to deduct the compensation, as described in Section 5 below, due the Party for performing the End User billing function. The Party billing the End User shall be responsible for all uncollectible amounts related to the services described remitted in Section 3.2 and 3.3 above. Notwithstanding this paragraph, <u>AT&T SOUTHWEST REGION 5-STATE</u> may net amounts due to CLEC under this Appendix against amounts owed to <u>AT&T SOUTHWEST REGION 5-STATE</u> when <u>AT&T SOUTHWEST REGION 5-STATE</u> when <u>AT&T SOUTHWEST REGION 5-STATE</u> renders a bill to CLEC hereunder.
- 4.7 Each Party will furnish to the other such information as may be required for monthly billing and remitting purposes.

5. COMPENSATION

5.1 A Party performing the services described in Section 3.2 and Section 3.3 above will compensate the other Party for each charge billed at the rates set forth in Pricing Schedule. Such compensation shall be paid (unless a Party has collected such compensation as described in Section 4.6 above) within thirty (30) calendar days of the date of a bill for such compensation by the Party performing (or which has another LEC perform for it), the billing, collecting and remitting functions described in Section 4.

6. DISCLAIMER OF REPRESENTATIONS AND WARRANTIES

6.1 <u>AT&T SOUTHWEST REGION 5-STATE</u> makes no representations or warranties, express or implied, including but not limited to any warranty as to merchantability or fitness for intended or particular purpose with respect to services provided hereunder. <u>AT&T SOUTHWEST REGION 5-STATE</u> assumes no responsibility with regard to the correctness of the data supplied by CLEC when this data is accessed and used by a third party.

ATTACHMENT 12a - CLEARINGHOUSE PAGE 1 OF 7 AT&T SOUTHWEST REGION 5-STATE/ALEC, INC.

ATTACHMENT 12a CH

TABLE OF CONTENTS

INTRODUCTION	1
CLEARINGHOUSE DESCRIPTION	2
QUALIFYING MESSAGE CRITERIA	3
RESPONSIBILITIES OF THE PARTIES	4
PROCESSING CHARGE	5
BILLING CHARGE	6
SETTLEMENT REPORT	7
RETROACTIVE AND LOST MESSAGES	8
LIMITATION OF LIABILITY	
DISCLAIMER OF WARRANTIES	

APPENDIX CLEARINGHOUSE (CH)

1. INTRODUCTION

- 1.1 This Appendix sets forth the rates, terms, and conditions, which are made available for CLECs by <u>AT&T-12STATE</u> to participate in the Clearinghouse (CH).
- 1.2 **AT&T Inc.** (**AT&T**) means the holding company which directly or indirectly owns the following ILECs: Illinois Bell Telephone Company d/b/a AT&T Illinois, Indiana Bell Telephone Company Incorporated d/b/a AT&T Indiana, Michigan Bell Telephone Company d/b/a AT&T Michigan, Nevada Bell Telephone Company d/b/a AT&T Nevada, The Ohio Bell Telephone Company d/b/a AT&T Ohio, Pacific Bell Telephone Company d/b/a AT&T California, The Southern New England Telephone Company d/b/a AT&T Connecticut, Southwestern Bell Telephone Company d/b/a AT&T Arkansas, AT&T Kansas, AT&T Missouri, AT&T Oklahoma and/or AT&T Texas and/or Wisconsin Bell, Inc. d/b/a AT&T Wisconsin.
- 1.3 <u>AT&T-2STATE</u> As used herein, <u>AT&T-2STATE</u> means <u>AT&T CALIFORNIA</u> and <u>AT&T NEVADA</u>, the applicable AT&T-owned ILEC(s) doing business in California and Nevada.
- 1.4 <u>AT&T-4STATE</u> As used herein, <u>AT&T-4STATE</u> means Southwestern Bell Telephone Company d/b/a AT&T Arkansas, AT&T Kansas, AT&T Missouri, and AT&T Oklahoma the applicable AT&T-owned ILEC(s) doing business in Arkansas, Kansas, Missouri and Oklahoma.
- 1.5 <u>AT&T-7STATE</u> As used herein, <u>AT&T-7STATE</u> means <u>AT&T SOUTHWEST REGION</u> 5-STATE, <u>AT&T CALIFORNIA</u> and <u>AT&T NEVADA</u>, the applicable AT&T-owned ILEC(s) doing business in Arkansas, California, Kansas, Missouri, Nevada, Oklahoma and Texas.
- 1.6 <u>AT&T-8STATE</u> As used herein, <u>AT&T-8STATE</u> means <u>AT&T SOUTHWEST REGION</u> 5-STATE, <u>AT&T CALIFORNIA</u>, <u>AT&T NEVADA</u> and <u>AT&T CONNECTICUT</u> the applicable AT&T-owned ILEC(s) doing business in Arkansas, California, Connecticut, Kansas, Missouri, Nevada, Oklahoma and Texas.
- 1.7 <u>AT&T-10STATE</u> As used herein, <u>AT&T-10STATE</u> means <u>AT&T SOUTHWEST REGION 5-STATE</u> and <u>AT&T MIDWEST REGION 5-STATE</u> and the applicable AT&T-owned ILEC(s) doing business in Arkansas, Illinois, Indiana, Kansas, Michigan, Missouri, Ohio, Oklahoma, Texas and Wisconsin.
- 1.8 <u>AT&T-12STATE</u> As used herein, <u>AT&T-12STATE</u> means <u>AT&T SOUTHWEST REGION 5-STATE</u>, <u>AT&T MIDWEST REGION 5-STATE</u> and <u>AT&T-2STATE</u> the applicable AT&T-owned ILEC(s) doing business in Arkansas, California, Illinois, Indiana, Kansas, Michigan, Missouri, Nevada, Ohio, Oklahoma, Texas and Wisconsin.
- 1.9 <u>AT&T-13STATE</u> As used herein, <u>AT&T-13STATE</u> means <u>AT&T SOUTHWEST REGION 5-STATE</u>, <u>AT&T MIDWEST REGION 5-STATE</u>, <u>AT&T-2STATE</u> and <u>AT&T CONNECTICUT</u> the applicable AT&T-owned ILEC(s) doing business in Arkansas, California, Connecticut, Illinois, Indiana, Kansas, Michigan, Missouri, Nevada, Ohio, Oklahoma, Texas and Wisconsin.

- 1.10 <u>AT&T ARKANSAS</u> As used herein, <u>AT&T ARKANSAS</u> means Southwestern Bell Telephone Company d/b/a AT&T Arkansas, the applicable AT&T-owned ILEC doing business in Arkansas.
- 1.11 <u>AT&T CALIFORNIA</u> As used herein, <u>AT&T CALIFORNIA</u> means Pacific Bell Telephone Company d/b/a AT&T California, the applicable AT&T-owned ILEC doing business in California.
- 1.12 <u>AT&T CONNECTICUT</u> As used herein, <u>AT&T CONNECTICUT</u> means The Southern New England Telephone Company d/b/a AT&T Connecticut, the applicable above listed ILEC doing business in Connecticut.
- 1.13 <u>AT&T KANSAS</u> As used herein, <u>AT&T KANSAS</u> means Southwestern Bell Telephone Company d/b/a AT&T Kansas, the applicable AT&T-owned ILEC doing business in Kansas.
- 1.14 <u>AT&T ILLINOIS</u> As used herein, <u>AT&T ILLINOIS</u> means Illinois Bell Telephone Company d/b/a AT&T Illinois, the applicable AT&T-owned ILEC doing business in Illinois.
- 1.15 <u>AT&T INDIANA</u> As used herein, <u>AT&T INDIANA</u> means Indiana Bell Telephone Company Incorporated d/b/a AT&T Indiana, the applicable AT&T-owned ILEC doing business in Indiana.
- 1.16 <u>AT&T MICHIGAN</u> As used herein, <u>AT&T MICHIGAN</u> means Michigan Bell Telephone Company d/b/a AT&T Michigan, the applicable AT&T-owned ILEC doing business in Michigan.
- 1.17 <u>AT&T MIDWEST REGION 5-STATE</u> As used herein, <u>AT&T MIDWEST REGION 5-STATE</u> means Illinois Bell Telephone Company d/b/a AT&T Illinois, Indiana Bell Telephone Company Incorporated d/b/a AT&T Indiana, Michigan Bell Telephone Company d/b/a AT&T Michigan, The Ohio Bell Telephone Company d/b/a AT&T Ohio, and/or Wisconsin Bell, Inc. d/b/a AT&T Wisconsin, the applicable AT&T-owned ILEC(s) doing business in Illinois, Indiana, Michigan, Ohio, and Wisconsin.
- 1.18 <u>AT&T MISSOURI</u> As used herein, <u>AT&T MISSOURI</u> means Southwestern Bell Telephone Company d/b/a AT&T Missouri, the applicable AT&T-owned ILEC doing business in Missouri.
- 1.19 <u>AT&T NEVADA</u> As used herein, <u>AT&T NEVADA</u> means Nevada Bell Telephone Company d/b/a AT&T Nevada, the applicable AT&T-owned ILEC doing business in Nevada.
- 1.20 <u>AT&T OHIO</u> As used herein, <u>AT&T OHIO</u> means The Ohio Bell Telephone Company d/b/a AT&T Ohio, the applicable AT&T-owned ILEC doing business in Ohio.
- 1.21 <u>AT&T OKLAHOMA</u> As used herein, <u>AT&T OKLAHOMA</u> means Southwestern Bell Telephone Company d/b/a AT&T Oklahoma, the applicable AT&T-owned ILEC doing business in Oklahoma.
- 1.22 <u>AT&T SOUTHWEST REGION 5-STATE</u> As used herein, <u>AT&T SOUTHWEST REGION 5-STATE</u> means Southwestern Bell Telephone Company d/b/a AT&T Arkansas, AT&T Kansas, AT&T Missouri, AT&T Oklahoma and/or AT&T Texas the applicable above listed ILEC(s) doing business in Arkansas, Kansas, Missouri, Oklahoma, and Texas.
- 1.23 <u>AT&T TEXAS</u> As used herein, <u>AT&T TEXAS</u> means Southwestern Bell Telephone Company d/b/a AT&T Texas, the applicable AT&T-owned ILEC doing business in Texas.

- 1.24 <u>AT&T WISCONSIN</u> As used herein, <u>AT&T WISCONSIN</u> means Wisconsin Bell, Inc. d/b/a AT&T Wisconsin, the applicable AT&T-owned ILEC doing business in Wisconsin.
- 1.25 In <u>AT&T MIDWEST REGION 5-STATE</u>, the exchange of certain alternately billed intrastate intraLATA message toll call records and the reporting of appropriate settlement revenues owed by and among participating LECs, CLECs, and <u>AT&T MIDWEST REGION 5-STATE</u> is facilitated via the existing LEC Settlement process in each state.
- 1.26 In <u>AT&T-2STATE</u>, the exchange of certain alternately billed intrastate intraLATA message toll call records and the reporting of appropriate settlement revenues owed by and among participating LECs, CLECs and <u>AT&T-2STATE</u> is facilitated via the Message Exchange Appendix.
- 1.27 The exchange of certain alternately billed intrastate intraLATA message toll call records and the reporting of appropriate settlement revenues owed by and among participating LECs, CLECs and <u>AT&T CONNECTICUT</u>, is <u>technically infeasible</u> in <u>AT&T CONNECTICUT</u>.

2. CLEARINGHOUSE DESCRIPTION

2.1 <u>AT&T SOUTHWEST REGION 5-STATE</u> operates a CH for the purpose of facilitating the exchange of certain alternatively billed intrastate intraLATA message toll call records and the reporting of settlement revenues owed by and among participating LECs and CLECs, including <u>AT&T SOUTHWEST REGION 5-STATE</u> and CLEC.

3. QUALIFYING MESSAGE CRITERIA

3.1 The only toll call messages that qualify for submission to <u>AT&T SOUTHWEST REGION 5-STATE</u> for CH processing are: (a) intrastate intraLATA sent collect (including calling card, collect and third number) messages which are originated in one LEC or CLEC exchange, exclusively carried by a LEC or CLEC over LEC or CLEC facilities and billed to a customer located in a second LEC's or CLEC's exchange within the same state; or (b) intrastate intraLATA sent collect (but limited to calling card and third number) messages originated in one of <u>AT&T SOUTHWEST REGION 5-STATE</u>'s operating areas (located in parts of Texas, Arkansas, Kansas, Missouri or Oklahoma), exclusively carried by a LEC or CLEC over LEC or CLEC facilities, and billed to a customer located in a second LEC's or CLEC's exchange and not in the originating State.

4. RESPONSIBILITIES OF THE PARTIES

- 4.1 CLEC agrees that it will provide <u>AT&T SOUTHWEST REGION 5-STATE</u> with billing records for CH processing that are in an industry standard format acceptable to <u>AT&T SOUTHWEST REGION 5-STATE</u> and at a minimum will display the telephone number of the end user to whom the call is to be billed, and data about the call sufficient for a carrier to comply with all applicable state regulatory requirements. For purposes of this Attachment, these records ("CH Records") will detail intraLATA toll calls which were originated by use of the single digit access code (i.e., 0+ and 0-) in one LEC or CLEC exchange but are to be billed to an end user in a second LEC's or CLEC exchange. Such records are referred to as category ninety-two (92) records for CH processing purposes. The term "CH Record" will mean the call detail attributed to a single completed toll message.
- 4.2 CLEC agrees that all CH Records it generates will display indicators denoting whether category ninety-two (92) Records should be forwarded to <u>AT&T SOUTHWEST REGION 5-STATE</u>'s CH. CLEC will retain its originating records for ninety (90) days such that the

- category ninety-two (92) Records can be retransmitted to <u>AT&T SOUTHWEST REGION 5-STATE</u> for CH processing, if needed.
- 4.3 <u>AT&T SOUTHWEST REGION 5-STATE</u> will provide and maintain such systems as it believes are required to furnish the CH service described herein. <u>AT&T SOUTHWEST REGION 5-STATE</u>, in its capacity as operator of the CH, agrees to retain all CH Records processed through the CH for two (2) years.
- 4.4 CLEC will timely furnish to <u>AT&T SOUTHWEST REGION 5-STATE</u> all CH Records required by <u>AT&T SOUTHWEST REGION 5-STATE</u> to provide the CH service in accordance with the Technical Exhibit Settlement Procedures (TESP) dated DD/MM/YEAR, or as otherwise mutually agreed upon by the Parties. <u>AT&T SOUTHWEST REGION 5-STATE</u> will provide the CH service in accordance with the TESP, and such modifications as are subsequently agreed upon.
- 4.5 Presently, in operating the CH, <u>AT&T SOUTHWEST REGION 5-STATE</u> relies upon NXX codes to identify messages for transmission to participating billing companies. To the extent any subprocesses are required to settle CH messages due to the use of ported numbers; such subprocessing will be the responsibility of the porting entity.

5. PROCESSING CHARGE

5.1 CLEC agrees to pay <u>AT&T SOUTHWEST REGION 5-STATE</u> a processing charge in consideration of <u>AT&T SOUTHWEST REGION 5-STATE</u>'s performance of CH services. This charge is located in Appendix Pricing under "Other" listed as CH Processing Charge.

6. BILLING CHARGE

6.1 CLEC agrees to pay a per message charge to the CLEC responsible for billing the message, including <u>AT&T SOUTHWEST REGION 5-STATE</u>, when <u>AT&T SOUTHWEST REGION 5-STATE</u> bills the message. This charge is located in Appendix Pricing under "Other" listed as Billing Charge.

7. SETTLEMENT REPORT

7.1 <u>AT&T SOUTHWEST REGION 5-STATE</u> will issue monthly reports containing the results of the processing of CH Records to each participating LEC and CLEC. These reports list the: (a) amounts owed by CLEC for billing messages originated by others; (b) amounts due to CLEC for CLEC originated messages billed by others; (c) applicable billing charges; and (d) processing charges.

8. RETROACTIVE AND LOST MESSAGES

8.1 The Parties agree that processing of retroactive messages through the CH is acceptable, if such messages utilize the industry standard format for call records, pursuant to Section III of this Attachment. The Parties agree that lost messages are the complete responsibility of the originating LEC or CLEC. If messages are lost by any Party, and cannot be recreated or retransmitted, the originating LEC or CLEC will estimate messages, minutes, and associated revenues based on the best available data. No estimate will be made for messages, which are more than two years old at the time the estimate is made. The estimates will be off-line calculations (i.e., not part of the routine CH processing) and will be included as a supplement to the monthly settlement report.

9. LIMITATION OF LIABILITY

- 9.1 By agreeing to operate the CH, <u>AT&T SOUTHWEST REGION 5-STATE</u> assumes no liability for any LEC's or CLEC's receipt of appropriate revenues due to it from any other entity. CLEC agrees that <u>AT&T SOUTHWEST REGION 5-STATE</u> will not be liable to it for damages (including, but not limited to, lost profits and exemplary damages) which may be owed to it as a result of any inaccurate or insufficient information resulting from any entity's actions, omissions, mistakes, or negligence and upon which <u>AT&T SOUTHWEST REGION 5-STATE</u> may have relied in preparing settlement reports or performing any other act under this Attachment.
- 9.2 CLEC agrees to indemnify and hold <u>AT&T SOUTHWEST REGION 5-STATE</u> harmless against and with respect to any and all third party claims, demands, liabilities or court actions arising from any of its actions, omissions, mistakes or negligence occurring during the course of <u>AT&T SOUTHWEST REGION 5-STATE</u>'s performance of CH processing pursuant to this Attachment.
- 9.3 AT&T SOUTHWEST REGION 5-STATE will not be liable for any losses or damages arising out of errors, interruptions, defects, failures, or malfunction of the CH services provided pursuant to this Attachment, including those arising from associated equipment and data processing systems, except such losses or damages caused by the sole negligence of AT&T SOUTHWEST REGION 5-STATE. Any losses or damage for which AT&T SOUTHWEST REGION 5-STATE is held liable under this Attachment will in no event exceed the amount of processing charges incurred by CLEC for the CH services provided hereunder during the period beginning at the time AT&T SOUTHWEST REGION 5-STATE receives notice of the error, interruption, defect, failure or malfunction, to the time service is restored.

10. DISCLAIMER OF WARRANTIES

10.1 <u>AT&T SOUTHWEST REGION 5-STATE</u> makes no representations or warranties, express or implied, including but not limited to any warranty as to merchantability or fitness for intended or particular purpose with respect to services provided hereunder. Additionally, <u>AT&T SOUTHWEST REGION 5-STATE</u> assumes no responsibility with regard to the correctness of the data supplied by CLEC when this data is accessed and used by a third party.

ATTACHMENT 12B - FACILITY-BASED NICS PAGE 1 OF 5 AT&T MIDWEST REGION 5-STATE/ALEC, INC.

ATTACHMENT NON-INTERCOMPANY SETTLEMENT (NICS)

TABLE OF CONTENTS

INTRODUCTION	1
DEFINITIONS	2
NON-INTERCOMPANY SETTLEMENT (NICS) DESCRIPTION	3
RESPONSIBILITIES OF THE PARTIES	
BASIS OF COMPENSATION	
TERM OF AGREEMENT	

ATTACHMENT NON-INTERCOMPANY SETTLEMENT (NICS)

1. INTRODUCTION

- 1.1 This Attachment sets forth the terms and conditions under which <u>AT&T MIDWEST REGION 5-STATE</u> will perform the revenue settlement of intrastate/intraLATA local/toll alternately billed calls between <u>AT&T MIDWEST REGION 5-STATE</u> and the CLEC via the Centralized Message Distribution System (CMDS) NICS reports.
- 1.2 **AT&T Inc.** (**AT&T**) means the holding company which directly or indirectly owns the following ILECs: Illinois Bell Telephone Company d/b/a AT&T Illinois, Indiana Bell Telephone Company Incorporated d/b/a AT&T Indiana, Michigan Bell Telephone Company d/b/a AT&T Michigan, Nevada Bell Telephone Company d/b/a AT&T Nevada, The Ohio Bell Telephone Company d/b/a AT&T Ohio, Pacific Bell Telephone Company d/b/a AT&T California, The Southern New England Telephone Company, Southwestern Bell Telephone Company d/b/a AT&T Arkansas, AT&T Kansas, AT&T Missouri, AT&T Oklahoma and/or AT&T Texas and/or Wisconsin Bell, Inc. d/b/a AT&T Wisconsin.
- 1.3 <u>AT&T ILLINOIS</u> As used herein, <u>AT&T ILLINOIS</u> means Illinois Bell Telephone Company d/b/a AT&T Illinois, the applicable AT&T-owned ILEC doing business in Illinois.
- 1.4 <u>AT&T INDIANA</u> As used herein, <u>AT&T INDIANA</u> means Indiana Bell Telephone Company Incorporated d/b/a AT&T Indiana, the applicable AT&T-owned ILEC doing business in Indiana.
- 1.5 <u>AT&T MICHIGAN</u> As used herein, <u>AT&T MICHIGAN</u> means Michigan Bell Telephone Company d/b/a AT&T Michigan, the applicable AT&T-owned doing business in Michigan.
- 1.6 <u>AT&T MIDWEST REGION 5-STATE</u> As used herein, <u>AT&T MIDWEST REGION 5-STATE</u> means Illinois Bell Telephone Company d/b/a AT&T Illinois, Indiana Bell Telephone Company Incorporated d/b/a AT&T Indiana, Michigan Bell Telephone Company d/b/a AT&T Michigan, The Ohio Bell Telephone Company d/b/a AT&T Ohio, and/or Wisconsin Bell, Inc. d/b/a AT&T Wisconsin, the applicable AT&T-owned ILEC(s) doing business in Illinois, Indiana, Michigan, Ohio and Wisconsin.
- 1.7 <u>AT&T OHIO</u> As used herein, <u>AT&T OHIO</u> means The Ohio Bell Telephone Company d/b/a AT&T Ohio, the applicable AT&T-owned ILEC doing business in Ohio.
- 1.8 <u>AT&T WISCONSIN</u> As used herein, <u>AT&T WISCONSIN</u> means Wisconsin Bell, Inc. d/b/a AT&T Wisconsin, the applicable AT&T-owned ILEC doing business in Wisconsin.

2. **DEFINITIONS**

- 2.1 "Centralized Message Distribution System" (CMDS) means the industry-wide data collection system located in St. Louis, Missouri which handles the daily exchange of toll message details between LECs that are Direct Participants of the systems.
- 2.2 "**Direct Participants**" (**DP**) the 24 pre-divestiture Bell Operating Companies that interface directly with CMDS. Following is a list of the Direct Participants:
- 2.2.1 New England Telephone Company
- 2.2.2 New York Telephone Company

- 2.2.3 Bell Atlantic, NJ
- 2.2.4 Bell Atlantic, PA
- 2.2.5 Bell Atlantic, DE
- 2.2.6 Bell Atlantic, DC
- 2.2.7 Bell Atlantic, MD
- 2.2.8 Bell Atlantic, VA
- 2.2.9 Bell Atlantic, WV
- 2.2.10 Southern Bell Telephone Company
- 2.2.11 South Central Bell Telephone Company
- 2.2.12 The Ohio Bell Telephone Company d/b/a AT&T Ohio
- 2.2.13 Michigan Bell Telephone Company d/b/a AT&T Michigan
- 2.2.14 Indiana Bell Telephone Company Incorporated d/b/a AT&T Indiana
- 2.2.15 Illinois Bell Telephone Company d/b/a AT&T Illinois
- 2.2.16 Wisconsin Bell Telephone Company d/b/a AT&T Wisconsin
- 2.2.17 Northwestern Bell Telephone Company
- 2.2.18 Southwestern Bell Telephone Company d/b/a AT&T Arkansas, AT&T Kansas, AT&T Missouri, AT&T Oklahoma and/or AT&T Texas
- 2.2.19 Mountain Bell Telephone Company
- 2.2.20 Pacific Bell Telephone Company d/b/a AT&T California
- 2.2.21 Nevada Bell Telephone Company d/b/a AT&T Nevada
- 2.2.22 The Southern New England Telephone Company
- 2.2.23 Cincinnati Bell Telephone Company
- 2.3 "Exchange Message Interface" (EMI) -the format used for the exchange of telecommunications message information. EMI format is contained in the Alliance for Telecommunications Industry Solutions (ATIS) document that defines industry guidelines for exchange message records.
- 2.4 "Local Exchange Carriers" (LECs) or "Exchange Carriers" (ECs) facilities-based providers of local telecommunication services.
- 2.5 "Non-Intercompany Settlement" (NICS) is a revenue exchange process for messages which originate from CLEC and bill to <u>AT&T MIDWEST REGION 5-STATE</u> and message which originate from <u>AT&T MIDWEST REGION 5-STATE</u> and bill to CLEC. NICS messages must originate and bill within the same <u>AT&T MIDWEST REGION 5-STATE</u> Company.

3. NON-INTERCOMPANY SETTLEMENT (NICS) DESCRIPTION

- 3.1 Non-Intercompany Settlement (NICS) shall apply only to alternately billed messages (calling card, third number billed and collect calls) originated by <u>AT&T MIDWEST REGION 5-STATE</u> and billed by the CLEC [when the CLEC is using its own end office switch], or messages for calls originated by the CLEC and billed by <u>AT&T MIDWEST REGION 5-STATE</u> within the same <u>AT&T MIDWEST REGION 5-STATE</u> State (i.e., messages for intrastate/intraLATA traffic only). For example, an alternately billed call originating within <u>AT&T ILLINOIS</u> territory and billed to a CLEC within <u>AT&T ILLINOIS</u> would be covered by this section; a call originating within <u>AT&T MICHIGAN</u> but billing outside of <u>AT&T MICHIGAN</u> would not be NICS.
- 3.2 NICS does not extend to 900 or 976 calls or to other pay per call services.

- 3.3 The Telcordia Technologies NICS report is the source for revenue to be settled between <u>AT&T MIDWEST REGION 5-STATE</u> and CLEC. NICS settlement will be incorporated into the CLEC's monthly invoice.
- This agreement does not cover calls originating and billing within a state outside of <u>AT&T MIDWEST REGION 5-STATE</u>. For such traffic, CLEC should obtain NICS-type agreements with the LECs in that state.

4. RESPONSIBILITIES OF THE PARTIES

4.1 Each Party is responsible for submitting the appropriate EMI billable record (as defined in the Telcordia Technologies NICS System Specifications document) to Telcordia CMDS for inclusion in the NICS report when an alternately billed call originates from its end user.

5. BASIS OF COMPENSATION

- 5.1 CLEC agrees to pay a \$.05 per message charge to <u>AT&T MIDWEST REGION 5-STATE</u> for all qualifying messages billed by AT&T MIDWEST REGION 5-STATE.
- 5.2 <u>AT&T MIDWEST REGION 5-STATE</u> agrees to pay the same \$.05 a per message charge to CLEC for all qualifying messages billed by CLEC.
- 5.3 Net payment shall be due within thirty (30) days of the date of the invoice. Net payment is the amount due to <u>AT&T MIDWEST REGION 5-STATE</u> or CLEC based on netting the amount due <u>AT&T MIDWEST REGION 5-STATE</u> and the amount due CLEC from the Telcordia Technologies NICS report. A late payment charge of one and one half percent (1 1/2%) per month, or the highest amount allowed by law, whichever is greater, shall apply to past due amounts.

6. TERM OF AGREEMENT

Unless sooner terminated as herein provided, this Agreement will continue in force for a period of one (1) year from the effective date hereof and thereafter until terminated by sixty (60) days prior notice in writing form either party to the other. Provided however, this Attachment shall not continue in force and effect beyond the term of the ICA as specified in the General Terms and Conditions.

Attachment – ABT: Data Exchange (DEX)
Page 1 of 8
AT&T-2STATE/ALEC, INC.

ATTACHMENT - ABT: DATA EXCHANGE (DEX)

1.0	INTRODUCTION	3
2.0	DEFINITIONS	3
3.0	RESPONSIBILITIES OF THE PARTIES	4
4.0	PRODUCT SPECIFIC SERVICE DELIVERY PROVISIONS	5
5.0	LIMITATION OF LIABILITY	7

1.0 <u>Introduction</u>

1.1 This Attachment sets forth the terms and conditions that apply to the Settlement of Non-Calling Card and Third Number Settlement System Messages under the Data Exchange (DEX) process and procedures in <u>AT&T-2STATE</u>. This Attachment specifies the rights and obligations of the Parties with respect to (i) the distribution and/or settlement of Customer Non-CATS Messages where <u>AT&T-2STATE</u> is the Transporting LEC and (ii) the settlement of <u>AT&T-2STATE</u> Non-CATS Messages where the Customer is the Transporting LEC, as defined below.

2.0 <u>Definitions</u>

- 2.1 "AT&T-2STATE Calling Card Messages" means messages where:
- 2.1.1 the charges are billed to a Telecommunications line number based calling card issued by <u>AT&T-2STATE</u>,
- 2.1.2 the Transporting LEC is the CLEC,
- 2.1.3 the originating number and the line number on the calling card are located in the same Telcordia Client Company territory.
- 2.2 "<u>AT&T-2STATE</u> Collect Messages" means messages where the charges are billed to the called End User who is an <u>AT&T-2STATE</u> End User and where the Transporting LEC is the CLEC.
- 2.3 "<u>AT&T-2STATE</u> Non-CATS Messages" means <u>AT&T-2STATE</u> Collect Messages, <u>AT&T-2STATE</u> Calling Card Messages and/or <u>AT&T-2STATE</u> Third Number Billed Messages as those terms are defined herein.
- 2.4 "<u>AT&T-2STATE</u> End User" means an End User who has authorized <u>AT&T-2STATE</u> to provide the End User with local Exchange Service or who has billed an intraLATA call to a Telecommunications calling card issued by AT&T-2STATE.
- 2.5 "AT&T-2STATE Third Number Billed Messages" means messages where:
- 2.5.1 the charges are billed to a <u>AT&T-2STATE</u> End User's telephone number that is not the originating or terminating telephone number,
- 2.5.2 the Transporting LEC is the CLEC,
- 2.5.3 the originating and billed telephone numbers are located in the same Telcordia Client Company territory.
- 2.6 "Telcordia Client Company" means <u>AT&T-2STATE</u> and any Bell Operating Company as defined in Section 153 of the Communications Act of 1934, as amended.
- 2.7 "Centralized Message Distribution System (CMDS) Host" or "CMDS Host" means the Telcordia Client Company that is a CMDS direct participant that acts on behalf of a LEC to distribute End User message detail through CMDS and, where applicable, to settle End User message detail through BOC CATS.
- 2.8 "California 900 Messages" means 900 calls transported by <u>AT&T CALIFORNIA</u> pursuant to Schedule Cal. P.U.C. No. A.9.5.3 but which are billed to a CLEC End User.
- 2.9 "California 976 Messages" means 976 calls transported by <u>AT&T CALIFORNIA</u> pursuant to Schedule Cal. P.U.C. No. A.9.5.2 but which are billed to a CLEC End User.
- 2.10 "Calling Card and Third Number Settlement (CATS)" means the part of CMDS which is a mechanized computer process used to maintain records regarding intercompany settlements

through which revenues collected by the billing company are distributed to the originating company. Records included in this process are intraLATA Calling Card Messages and/or Third Number Billed Messages that originate in one Telcordia Client Company territory and is billable to an End User in another Telcordia Client Company territory.

- 2.11 "CLEC Calling Card Messages" means messages where:
- 2.11.1 the charges are billed to a Telecommunications line number based calling card issued by CLEC,
- 2.11.2 the Transporting LEC is <u>AT&T-2STATE</u>,
- 2.11.3 the originating number and the line number on the calling card are located in the same Telcordia Client Company territory.
- 2.12 "CLEC Collect Messages" means messages where the charges are billed to the called End User who is a CLEC End User and where the Transporting LEC is <u>AT&T-2STATE</u>.
- 2.13 "CLEC End User" means an End User who has authorized CLEC to provide the End User with local Exchange Service or who has billed an intraLATA call to a Telecommunications calling card that is based on a telephone number issued by the CLEC.
- 2.14 "CLEC Non-CATS Messages" means CLEC Collect Messages, CLEC Calling Card Messages and/or CLEC Third Number Billed Messages as those terms are defined herein.
- 2.15 "CLEC Third Number Billed Messages" means messages where:
- 2.15.1 the charges are billed to a CLEC End User's telephone number that is not the originating or terminating telephone number,
- 2.15.2 the Transporting LEC is <u>AT&T-2STATE</u>,
- 2.15.3 the originating and billed telephone numbers are located in the same Telcordia Client Company territory.
- 2.16 "Transporting LEC" means the LEC on whose network an End User originates a call.

3.0 Responsibilities of the Parties

- 3.1 <u>AT&T-2STATE</u> shall forward CLEC Non-CATS Messages to CLEC. <u>AT&T-2STATE</u> shall forward Rejected Messages, Unbillable Messages and Unratable Messages as defined in Section 4.2 below, to CLEC. All message detail shall be EMI industry standard format and shall be exchanged at agreed upon intervals.
- 3.2 CLEC shall obtain a dedicated Revenue Accounting Office code (RAO). The RAO code will be used to exchange messages between CLEC and <u>AT&T-2STATE</u>. CLEC shall inform <u>AT&T-2STATE</u> whether CLEC is designating itself or an agent for receipt of CLEC's messages by completing <u>AT&T-2STATE</u>'s IS Call Center Flat File Form as found on the AT&T CLEC Online website in the CLEC Handbook. Thereafter, CLEC may change its designation only by completing a new <u>AT&T-2STATE</u> IS Call Center Flat File Form. CLEC may not designate more than one entity to receive its Messages under this Agreement. CLEC expressly understands that all of its messages under this Attachment Data Exchange and Attachment 02 Network Interconnection must be directed to a single entity.
- 3.3 CLEC shall record and forward to <u>AT&T CALIFORNIA</u> all 900 and 976 calls transported by <u>AT&T CALIFORNIA</u> pursuant to Schedule Cal. P.U.C. Nos. A.9.5.3 and A.9.5.2 respectively that originate from a CLEC End User's telephone number. The 900/976 messages shall be in unrated Exchange Message Interface (EMI) industry standard format and shall be exchanged at

- agreed upon intervals. <u>AT&T CALIFORNIA</u> shall rate the 900/976 messages and forward to CLEC all such messages billed to CLEC End Users.
- 3.4 CLEC may block access of its End Users to 900/976 numbers. CLEC shall be liable for the value of all completed 900/976 Messages originating from a CLEC End User's telephone number. <u>AT&T-2STATE</u> shall include the value of all such completed 900/976 Messages in the Amount Due calculation set forth in Section 4.1 below.
- 3.5 CLEC shall forward <u>AT&T-2STATE</u> Non-CATS Messages to <u>AT&T-2STATE</u>. CLEC shall forward Unbillable Messages and Recharges as defined in Section 4.2 below, to <u>AT&T-2STATE</u>. All message detail shall be EMI industry standard format and shall be exchanged at agreed upon intervals.
- 3.6 AT&T-2STATE and CLEC shall exercise good faith efforts to bill and collect all amounts due from its End Users for messages distributed under this Attachment. AT&T-2STATE and CLEC warrant that the billing and collection for messages distributed under this Attachment shall be at a performance level no less than the Party uses for the billing of its own local Exchange Services, which in no event shall be inconsistent with generally accepted industry standards of operation for the provision of billing and collection services. AT&T-2STATE and CLEC further agree that the billing and collection process for messages distributed under this Attachment shall comply with all relevant legal, regulatory and legislative authorities. CLEC further agrees that the billing and collection services performed for California 900/976 Messages shall comply with CPUC Decision No. 91-03-021 and Decision No. 96-02-072. AT&T-2STATE and CLEC agree to work together to determine whether blocking access to 900/976 numbers is necessary in the event fraudulent use from a End User's line is suspected.
- 3.7 When invoicing an End User for messages distributed under this Attachment, the Billing Party shall be responsible for the billing to, and collection from, the End User and/or payment to the appropriate taxing agency of all sales taxes, municipal fees, or other taxes of any nature, including interest and penalties, that may apply to the charges billed to the End User under this Attachment.

4.0 Product Specific Service Delivery Provisions

4.1 For CLEC Non-CATS Messages and California 900/976 Messages billed to CLEC End Users that <u>AT&T-2STATE</u> forwards to CLEC, <u>AT&T-2STATE</u> shall calculate the amount due based on the following formula:

Rated Value of Non-CATS Messages and California 900/976 Messages

- Rejected/Unbillable Messages
- Recharges
- Billing Charges
- = Amount Due AT&T-2STATE

- 4.2 As used in Section 4.1 above the following terms are defined as set forth below:
- 4.2.1 Rated Value of Non-CATS Messages and California 900/976 Messages means the total computed charges for Non-CATS Messages and California 900/976 Messages based on the Transporting LEC's schedule of rates.
- 4.2.2 Rejected Messages means the rated value of Non-CATS Messages and California 900/976 Messages that failed to pass the industry standard edits and were returned to <u>AT&T-2STATE</u>.
- 4.2.3 Unbillable Messages means the rated value of Non-CATS Messages and California 900/976 Messages that were not billable to a CLEC End User because of missing information in the billing record or other billing error, not the result of an error by CLEC or CLEC's CMDS Host, that are returned in a timely fashion to <u>AT&T-2STATE</u>.
- 4.2.4 Recharges means the rated value of California 900/976 Messages billed to a CLEC End User but which CLEC adjusts off the End User's bill consistent with the allowable adjustments set forth in AT&T CALIFORNIA's Tariff Schedule Cal. P.U.C. No. 9.5.3.C.4.d (1),(2),(3). Recharges shall be returned to AT&T-2STATE on the next scheduled transmission following the issuance of the adjustment to the End User and shall be in EMI industry standard format. CLEC acknowledges that AT&T-2STATE shall be recoursing all such Recharges to the underlying provider of the information service being adjusted. CLEC agrees to reasonably cooperate with AT&T-2STATE in response to requests from the underlying information provider for additional information concerning an adjustment issued by the CLEC.
- 4.2.5 Billing Charges means the CLEC per message billing rate, as set forth in the Pricing Schedule, times the number of Non-CATS Messages and California 900/976 Messages forwarded by AT&T-2STATE.
- 4.3 For <u>AT&T-2STATE</u> Non-CATS messages billed to <u>AT&T-2STATE</u> End Users that CLEC forwards to <u>AT&T-2STATE</u>, CLEC shall calculate the amount due based on the following formula:

Rated Value of AT&T-2STATE Non-CATS Messages

- Unbillable Messages
- Unratable California 900/976 Messages
- Billing Charges
- = Amount Due CLEC
- 4.4 As used in Section 4.3 above the following terms are defined as set forth below:
- 4.4.1 Rated Value of <u>AT&T-2STATE</u> Non-CATS Messages means the total computed charges for <u>AT&T-2STATE</u> Non-CATS Messages based on CLEC's schedule of tariffed rates.
- 4.4.2 Unbillable Messages means the rated value of <u>AT&T-2STATE</u> Non-CATS Messages that were not billable to a <u>AT&T-2STATE</u> End User because of missing information in the billing record or other billing error, not the result of an error by <u>AT&T-2STATE</u>, that are returned by <u>AT&T-2STATE</u> in a timely fashion to CLEC.

- 4.4.3 Unratable California 900/976 Messages means the estimated value of California 900/976 Messages, originating from a CLEC End User's Telephone Number that:
- 4.4.3.1 CLEC fails to record and/or transmit to AT&T-2STATE or
- 4.4.3.2 <u>AT&T-2STATE</u> cannot rate because of missing or inaccurate information in the unrated billing record due to an error by CLEC. The Parties agree to exercise good faith efforts to estimate the value of such messages within 30 calendar days of discovery of the unratable condition.
- 4.4.4 Billing Charges means the <u>AT&T-2STATE</u> per message billing rate, as set forth in the Pricing Schedule, times the number of <u>AT&T-2STATE</u> Non-CATS Messages received by <u>AT&T-2STATE</u>.
- 4.5 Within fifteen (15) Business Days following the end of each calendar month, <u>AT&T-2STATE</u> shall provide CLEC with a Non-CMDS Outcollect Report. The report shall include the following information:
- 4.5.1 CLEC Non-CATS Messages and California 900/976 Messages (by number and associated rated value) forwarded by <u>AT&T-2STATE</u>;
- 4.5.2 CLEC Non-CATS Messages and California 900/976 (by number and associated rated value) returned to <u>AT&T-2STATE</u> as Rejected, Unbillable Messages or Recharges;
- 4.5.3 Amount due AT&T-2STATE, as set forth in Section 4.1 above.
- 4.6 Within fifteen (15) Business Days following the end of each calendar month, CLEC shall provide AT&T-2STATE with a report. The report shall include the following information:
- 4.6.1 <u>AT&T-2STATE</u> Non-CATS Messages and California 900/976 Messages (by number and associated rated value) forwarded by CLEC;
- 4.6.2 <u>AT&T-2STATE</u> Non-CATS Messages and California 900/976 (by number and associated rated value) returned to CLEC as Rejected, Unbillable Messages or Recharges;
- 4.6.3 Amount due CLEC, as set forth in Section 4.3 above.
- 4.7 Each Party shall have thirty (30) calendar days from receipt of their respective Reports to pay the Amount Due without being subject to a Late Payment Charge. Payments shall be made by check unless otherwise agreed by the Parties.
- 4.7.1 If the due date falls on a Saturday, Sunday or bank holiday, the due date shall be the first non-holiday day following such Saturday, Sunday or bank holiday.
- 4.8 Taxes On Non-CATS Messages:
- 4.8.1 The Party rating calls shall not add on any sales taxes, municipal fee surcharges, or other similar taxes to Non-CATS Messages it sends to the Billing Party on either the daily usage feed or the monthly invoice.

5.0 <u>Limitation of Liability</u>

- 5.1 Except as otherwise provided herein, Limitation of Liability will be governed by the General Terms and Conditions of this Agreement.
- 5.2 <u>AT&T-2STATE</u> assumes no liability for any LEC's or CLEC's receipt of appropriate revenues due to it from any other entity. CLEC agrees that <u>AT&T-2STATE</u> will not be liable to it for damages (including, but not limited to, lost profits and exemplary damages) which may be owed to it as a result of any inaccurate or insufficient information resulting from any entity's actions,

Attachment – ABT: Data Exchange (DEX)
Page 8 of 8
AT&T-2STATE/ALEC, INC.

- omissions, mistakes, or negligence and upon which <u>AT&T-2STATE</u> may have relied in preparing settlement reports or performing any other act under this Attachment.
- 5.3 <u>AT&T-2STATE</u> will not be liable for any losses or damages arising out of errors, interruptions, defects, failures, or malfunction of services provided pursuant to this Attachment, including those arising from associated equipment and data processing systems, except such losses or damages caused by the sole negligence of <u>AT&T-2STATE</u>. Any losses or damage for which <u>AT&T-2STATE</u> is held liable under this Attachment will in no event exceed the amount CLEC would have billed <u>AT&T-2STATE</u> per CLEC's existing tariff for the services provided hereunder during the period beginning at the time <u>AT&T-2STATE</u> receives notice of the error, interruption, defect, failure or malfunction, to the time service is restored.
- 5.4 <u>AT&T-2STATE</u> assumes no responsibility with regard to the correctness of the data supplied by CLEC when accessed and used by a Third Party.

ATTACHMENT 13 - RECORDING PAGE 1 OF 7 AT&T-13STATE/ALEC, INC.

ATTACHMENT RECORDING

TABLE OF CONTENTS

INTRODUCTION	1
DEFINITIONS	2
RESPONSIBILITIES OF THE PARTIES	
BASIS OF COMPENSATION	
LIABILITY	5

ATTACHMENT RECORDING

(Recording, Message Processing And Provision Of Interexchange Carrier Transported Message Detail Attachment)

1. INTRODUCTION

- 1.1 This Attachment sets forth the terms and conditions under which <u>AT&T-13STATE</u> will provide recording, message processing and message detail services to a Facility-Based Provider. The terms and conditions under this Attachment will also apply when the Facility-Based Provider is the Recording Company.
- 1.1.1 **AT&T Inc.** (**AT&T**) means the holding company which directly or indirectly owns the following ILECs: Illinois Bell Telephone Company d/b/a AT&T Illinois, Indiana Bell Telephone Company Incorporated d/b/a AT&T Indiana, Michigan Bell Telephone Company d/b/a AT&T Nevada, The Ohio Bell Telephone Company d/b/a AT&T Ohio, Pacific Bell Telephone Company d/b/a AT&T California, The Southern New England Telephone Company d/b/a AT&T Connecticut, Southwestern Bell Telephone Company d/b/a AT&T Arkansas, AT&T Kansas, AT&T Missouri, AT&T Oklahoma and/or AT&T Texas and/or Wisconsin Bell, Inc. d/b/a AT&T Wisconsin.
- 1.1.2 <u>AT&T-2STATE</u> As used herein, <u>AT&T-2STATE</u> means <u>AT&T CALIFORNIA</u> and <u>AT&T NEVADA</u>, the applicable AT&T-owned ILEC(s) doing business in California and Nevada.
- 1.1.3 <u>AT&T-13STATE</u> As used herein, <u>AT&T-13STATE</u> means <u>AT&T SOUTHWEST REGION 5-STATE</u>, <u>AT&T MIDWEST REGION 5-STATE</u>, <u>AT&T-2STATE</u> and <u>AT&T CONNECTICUT</u> the applicable AT&T-owned ILEC(s) doing business in Arkansas, California, Connecticut, Illinois, Indiana, Kansas, Michigan, Missouri, Nevada, Ohio, Oklahoma, Texas, and Wisconsin.
- 1.1.4 <u>AT&T CONNECTICUT</u> As used herein, <u>AT&T CONNECTICUT</u> means The Southern New England Telephone Company, the applicable above listed ILEC doing business in Connecticut.
- 1.1.5 <u>AT&T MIDWEST REGION 5-STATE</u> As used herein, <u>AT&T MIDWEST REGION 5-STATE</u> means Illinois Bell Telephone Company d/b/a AT&T Illinois, Indiana Bell Telephone Company Incorporated d/b/a AT&T Indiana, Michigan Bell Telephone Company d/b/a AT&T Michigan, The Ohio Bell Telephone Company d/b/a AT&T Ohio, and/or Wisconsin Bell, Inc. d/b/a AT&T Wisconsin, the applicable AT&T-owned ILEC(s) doing business in Illinois, Indiana, Michigan, Ohio, and Wisconsin.
- 1.1.6 <u>AT&T SOUTHWEST REGION 5-STATE</u> As used herein, <u>AT&T SOUTHWEST REGION 5-STATE</u> means Southwestern Bell Telephone Company d/b/a AT&T Arkansas, AT&T Kansas, AT&T Missouri, AT&T Oklahoma and/or AT&T Texas the applicable above listed ILEC(s) doing business in Arkansas, Kansas, Missouri, Oklahoma, and Texas.

2. **DEFINITIONS**

- 2.1 "Access Usage Record" (AUR) a message record which contains the usage measurement reflecting the service feature group, duration and time of day for a message and is subsequently used to bill access to Interexchange Carriers (IXCs).
- 2.2 "Assembly and Editing" the aggregation of recorded customer message details to create individual message records and the verification that all necessary information required ensuring all individual message records meet industry specifications is present.
- 2.3 "Billing Company" the company that bills End Users for the charges incurred in originating and terminating IXC transported calls.
- 2.4 "Billable Message" a message record containing details of a completed IXC transported call which is used to bill an end user.
- 2.5 "Centralized Message Distribution System" (CMDS) the national network of private line facilities used to exchange Exchange Message Interface (EMI) formatted billing data between AT&T-13STATE and the Billing Company.
- 2.6 "Data Transmission" the forwarding by <u>AT&T-13STATE</u> of IXC transported toll message detail and/or access usage record detail in EMR format over data lines or a mutually agreed-upon medium to the appropriate Billing Company. End user billable detail must be transmitted via the CMDS Host.
- 2.7 "Exchange Message Interface" (EMI) Industry standard message format as described in accordance with the Telcordia Practice BR010-200-010 developed for the interexchange of telecommunications message information.
- 2.8 "Interexchange Carrier" (IXC) A third party transmission provider that carries long distance voice and non-voice traffic between user locations for a related recurring fee. IXCs provide service interstate and intrastate. In some states IXCs are permitted to operate within a LATA.
- 2.9 "Interexchange Carrier Transported" telecommunications services provided by an IXC or traffic transported by facilities belonging to an IXC.
- 2.10 "Local Access and Transport Area" (LATA) service areas defined in FCC Docket 78-72.
- 2.11 "Message Processing" the creation of individual EMI formatted billable message detail records from individual recordings that reflect specific billing detail for use in billing the End User and/or access usage records from individual recordings that reflect the service feature group, duration and time of day for a message, Carrier Identification Code, among other fields, for use in billing access to the Interexchange Carriers. Message Processing includes performing CMDS online edits required to ensure message detail and access usage records are consistent with CMDS specifications.
- 2.12 "Originating Local Exchange Carrier Company" the company whose local exchange telephone network is used to originate calls thereby providing originating exchange access to IXCs.
- 2.13 "Provision of Message Detail" the sorting of all billable message detail and access usage record detail by Revenue Accounting Office, Operating Company Number or Service Bureau, splitting of data into packs for invoicing, and loading of data into files for data transmission to CLEC for those records created internally or received from other Local

- Exchange Carrier Companies or Interexchange Carriers through <u>AT&T-13STATE</u>'s internal network or national CMDS.
- 2.14 "**Record**" a logical grouping of information as described in the programs that process information and create the data files.
- 2.15 "**Recording**" the creation and storage on a mutually agreed-upon medium of the basic billing details of a message in Automatic Message Accounting (AMA) format converted to EMI layout.
- 2.16 "Service Switching Point" (SSP) a signaling point that can launch queries to databases and receive/interpret responses used to provide specific customer services.
- 2.17 "**Recording Company**" the company that performs the functions of recording and message processing of Interexchange Carrier (IXC) transported messages and the provision of message detail.
- 2.18 "Switching Control Point" (SCP) the real time database system that contains routing instructions for 800 calls. In addition to basic routing instructions, the SCP may also provide vertical feature translations, i.e., time of day, day of week routing, out of area screening and/or translation of the dialed 800 number to its assigned working telephone number.
- 2.19 "800 SCP Carrier Access Usage Summary Record" (SCP Record) a summary record which contains information concerning the quantity and types of queries launched to an AT&T-13STATE SCP.
- 2.20 "Terminating Local Exchange Carrier Company" the company whose local exchange telephone network is used to terminate calls thereby providing terminating exchange access to IXCs.

3. RESPONSIBILITIES OF THE PARTIES

- 3.1 <u>AT&T-13STATE</u> will record all IXC transported messages for CLEC carried over all Feature Group Switched Access Services that are available to <u>AT&T-13STATE</u> provided recording equipment or operators. Unavailable messages (i.e., certain operator messages that are not accessible by <u>AT&T-13STATE</u>-provided equipment or operators) will not be recorded. The recording equipment will be provided at locations selected by <u>AT&T-13STATE</u>.
- 3.2 <u>AT&T-13STATE</u> will perform assembly and editing, message processing and provision of applicable access usage record detail for IXC transported messages if the messages are recorded by <u>AT&T-13STATE</u>.
- 3.3 <u>AT&T-13STATE</u> will provide access usage records that are generated by <u>AT&T-13STATE</u>.
- 3.4 Assembly and editing will be performed on all IXC transported messages recorded by <u>AT&T-13STATE</u>, during the billing period established by <u>AT&T-13STATE</u> and selected by CLEC.
- 3.5 Standard EMI record formats for the provision of billable message detail and access usage record detail will be established by <u>AT&T-13STATE</u> and provided to CLEC.
- 3.6 Recorded billable message detail and access usage record detail will not be sorted to furnish detail by specific end users, by specific groups of end users, by office, by feature group or by location.

- 3.7 <u>AT&T-13STATE</u> will provide message detail to CLEC in data files, (a File Transfer Protocol or Connect:Direct "NDM"), or any other mutually agreed upon process to receive and deliver messages using software and hardware acceptable to both parties.
- 3.8 CLEC will identify separately the location where the data transmissions should be sent (as applicable) and the number of times each month the information should be provided, except for <u>AT&T-2STATE</u>. For <u>AT&T-2STATE</u>, CLEC will identify the location and number of times each month the information should be provided via Attachment Data Exchange's Technical Requirements Form document. <u>AT&T-13STATE</u> reserves the right to limit the frequency of transmission to existing <u>AT&T-13STATE</u> processing and work schedules, holidays, etc.
- 3.9 <u>AT&T-13STATE</u> will determine the number data files required to provide the access usage record detail to CLEC.
- 3.10 Recorded billable message detail and/or access usage record detail previously provided CLEC and lost or destroyed through no fault of <u>AT&T-13STATE</u> will not be recovered and made available to CLEC except on an individual case basis at a cost determined by <u>AT&T-13STATE</u>.
- 3.11 When <u>AT&T-13STATE</u> receives rated billable messages from an IXC or another Local Exchange Carrier (LEC) that are to be billed by CLEC, <u>AT&T-13STATE</u> will forward those messages to CLEC.
- 3.12 <u>AT&T-13STATE</u> will record the applicable detail necessary to generate access usage records and forward them to CLEC for its use in billing access to the IXC.
- 3.13 When CLEC is the Recording Company, the CLEC agrees to provide its recorded billable messages detail and access usage record detail data to <u>AT&T-13STATE</u> under the same terms and conditions of this Attachment.

4. BASIS OF COMPENSATION

4.1 <u>AT&T-13STATE</u> as the Recording Company, agrees to provide recording, assembly and editing, message processing and provision of message detail for Access Usage Records (AURs) ordered/required by the CLEC in accordance with this Attachment on a reciprocal, no-charge basis. CLEC, as the Recording Company, agrees to provide any and all Access Usage Records (AURs) required by <u>AT&T-13STATE</u> on a reciprocal, no-charge basis. The Parties agree that this mutual exchange of records at no charge to either Party shall otherwise be conducted according to the guidelines and specifications contained in the Multiple Exchange Carrier Access Billing (MECAB) document.

5. LIABILITY

- 5.1 Except as otherwise provided herein, neither Party shall be liable to the other for any special, indirect, or consequential damage of any kind whatsoever. A Party shall not be liable for its inability to meet the terms of this Agreement where such inability is caused by failure of the first Party to comply with the obligations stated herein. Each Party is obliged to use its best efforts to mitigate damages.
- 5.2 When either Party is notified that, due to error or omission, incomplete data has been provided to the non-Recording Company, each Party will make reasonable efforts to locate and/or recover the data and provide it to the non-Recording Company at no additional

- charge. Such requests to recover the data must be made within sixty (60) calendar days from the date the details initially were made available to the non-Recording Company. If written notification is not received within sixty (60) calendar days, the Recording Company shall have no further obligation to recover the data and shall have no further liability to the non-Recording Company.
- 5.3 If, despite timely notification by the non-Recording Company, message detail is lost and unrecoverable as a direct result of the Recording Company having lost or damaged tapes or incurred system outages while performing recording, assembly and editing, rating, message processing, and/or transmission of message detail, both Parties will estimate the volume of lost messages and associated revenue based on information available to it concerning the average revenue per minute for the average interstate and/or intrastate call. In such events, the Recording Company's liability shall be limited to the granting of a credit adjusting amounts otherwise due from it equal to the estimated net lost revenue associated with the lost message detail.
- 5.4 Each Party will not be liable for any costs incurred by the other Party when transmitting data files via data lines and a transmission failure results in the non-receipt of data.
- 5.5 Each Party agrees to defend, indemnify, and hold harmless the other Party from any and all losses, damages, or other liability, including attorney fees, that it may incur as a result of claims, demands, or other suits brought by any party that arise out of the use of this service by the other Party, its customers or end users.
- 5.6 Each Party also agrees to release, defend, indemnify and hold harmless the other Party from any claim, demand or suit that asserts any infringement or invasion of privacy or confidentiality of any person(s), caused or claimed to be caused, directly or indirectly, by the Party's employees and equipment associated with provision of this service. This includes, but is not limited to suits arising from disclosure of any customer specific information associated with either the originating or terminating numbers used to provision this service.
- 5.7 Each Party also agrees to release, defend, indemnify and hold harmless the Recording Company from any claim, demand or suit to perform under this Agreement should any regulatory body or any State or Federal Court find the existing terms of this contract to either be illegal, unenforceable, against public policy, or improper for the Recording Company.
- 5.8 Each Party makes no representations or warranties, express or implied, including but not limited to any warranty as to merchantability or fitness for intended or particular purpose with respect to services provided hereunder. Additionally, each Party assumes no responsibility with regard to the correctness of the data supplied when this data is accessed and used by a third party.

PRICING SCHEDULE PAGE 1 OF 6 AT&T-13STATE/ALEC, INC.

Pricing Schedule

1.0 Pricing Schedule

- 1.1 This Attachment sets forth the pricing terms and conditions. The rate tables included in this Attachment may be divided into categories. These categories are for convenience only and shall not be construed to define or limit any of the terms herein or affect the meaning or interpretation of this Agreement.
- 1.2 Replacement of Non-Interim Rates
- 1.2.1 Certain of the current rates, prices and charges set forth in this Agreement may have been established by the Commission ("Commission-established "Current Rate(s)"). All rates included in this Agreement that are not specifically excluded from treatment under this Section 1.2, or that are not marked as interim or as "TBD" (To Be Determined) shall be considered Commissionestablished Current Rates. If, during the Term of this Agreement the Commission or the FCC modifies a Commission-established Current Rate(s) in an order or docket that is established by the Commission or FCC to be generally applicable (i.e. not an order or docket relating only to a specific complaint or interconnection agreement arbitration) to the Interconnection Services, either Party may provide written notice ("Rate Change Notice") to the other Party, after the effective date of such order, that it wishes for the modified Commission-established Non-Interim Rate(s), ("Modified Rate(s)") to replace and supersede the Commission-established Current Rate(s) already set forth in this Agreement. Following such Rate Change Notice by either Party, and without the need for any written amendment or further Commission action, CLEC's billing tables will be updated to reflect (and CLEC shall pay) the Modified Rate(s), pursuant to timeframes as specifically set forth in Section 1.2.1.1 below and Section 1.2.1.3 below, and the Modified Rate(s) will be deemed effective between the Parties as provided in Section 1.2.1.1 below and Section 1.2.1.3 below. Nonetheless, the Parties shall negotiate a conforming amendment which shall reflect that the Commission-established Current Rate(s) were replaced by the Modified Rate(s), and shall submit such amendment to the Commission for approval. In addition, as soon as is reasonably practicable after such Rate Change Notice, each Party shall issue to the other Party any adjustments that are necessary to reflect that the Modified Rate(s) became effective between the Parties as provided:
- 1.2.1.1 If the Rate Change Notice is issued by a Party within ninety (90) calendar days after the effective date of any such order, the Modified Rate(s) will be deemed effective between the Parties as of the effective date of the order, and <u>AT&T-13STATE</u> will issue any adjustments that are appropriate (e.g., billing of additional charges, billing credit adjustments) to retroactively true-up the Modified Rate(s) with the Commission-established current Rate(s) for the period after the effective date of the order, in accordance herewith.
- 1.2.1.2 In the event that neither Party issues a Rate Change Notice to the other Party with respect to an order, the Commission-established Non-Interim Rate(s) set forth in the Agreement shall continue to apply, notwithstanding the issuance of that order.
- 1.2.1.3 In the event that a Party issues a Rate Change Notice under this Section 1.2 above, but not within ninety (90) calendar days after the effective date of the order, then the Modified Rate(s) will be deemed effective between the Parties as of the date the amendment incorporating such Modified Rate(s) into the Agreement is effective between the Parties (following the date the amendment is approved or is deemed to have been approved by the state commission), and shall apply, on a prospective basis only, upon the amendment effective date, on a prospective basis only. Further, the Party shall be foreclosed from replacing or otherwise superseding the Commission-established Current Rate(s) with the Modified Rate(s) if the terms and conditions of this Section

1.2 above were not part of an approved and effective agreement between the Parties at the time the order became effective, either Party may still give a Rate Change Notice, and the Modified Rate(s) shall be effective as of the date the Parties' Agreement (containing this Section 1.2,) becomes effective (following the date the Agreement is approved or deemed to have been approved by the Commission) and shall apply, beginning on the Agreement's effective date, on a prospective basis only. Further, the Party shall be foreclosed from replacing or otherwise superseding the Commission-established current Rate(s) with the Modified Rate(s) for any period prior to the effective date of the Agreement containing this Section 1.2 above.

- 1.3 Replacement of Interim Rates
- 1.3.1 Certain of the rates, prices and charges set forth in this Agreement may be denoted as interim rates ("Current Interim Rates"). Upon the effective date of a Commission Order establishing non-interim rates for any rates, prices, charges, Interconnection Services specifically identified herein as interim, either Party may, within ninety (90) calendar days after the effective date of such Commission order, provide written notice ("Replacement Rate Notice") to the other Party that it wishes to obtain the new Commission-established rate(s) ("Replacement Rates") shall replace and supersede the Interim Rate counterpart(s) in this Agreement. Following such Replacement Rate Notice, and without the need for any formal amendment or further Commission action, <u>AT&T-13STATE</u> will update CLEC's billing tables to replace the Current Interim Rates with their Replacement Rate(s) counterpart(s), as specified in the Replacement Rate Notice. Nonetheless, the Parties shall negotiate a conforming amendment to reflect such Replacement Rates and shall submit such amendment to the Commission for approval.
- 1.3.2 If the Replacement Rate Notice is given within ninety (90) calendar days after the effective date of such order, then the Replacement Rate(s) shall apply as of the effective date of the order and will issue any adjustments that are appropriate (e.g., billing of additional charges, billing credit adjustments) to retroactively true-up the Replacement Rates with the Interim Rates for the period after the effective date of this Agreement, in accordance herewith.
- 1.3.3 In the event that neither Party issues a Rate Notice to the other Party with respect to an order, the Interim Rate(s) set forth in the Agreement shall continue to apply, notwithstanding the issuance of that order.
- 1.3.4 In the event that a Party issues a Rate Notice under this Section 1.3 above, but not within ninety (90) calendar days after the effective date of the order, then the Replacement Rate(s) will be deemed effective between the Parties as of the date the amendment incorporating such Replacement Rate(s) into the Agreement is effective between the Parties (following the date the amendment is approved or is deemed to have been approved by the Commission), and shall apply, upon the amendment effective date, on a prospective basis only. Further, the Party shall be foreclosed from replacing or otherwise superseding the Current Interim Rate(s) with the Replacement Rate(s) for any period prior to the effective date of such amendment.
- 1.3.5 In the event the terms and conditions of this Section 1.3 above were not part of an approved and effective agreement between the Parties at the time the order became effective, either Party may still give a Replacement Rate Notice, and the Replacement Rate(s) shall be effective as of the date the Parties' Agreement (the Agreement containing this Section 1.3 above) becomes effective (following the date the Agreement is approved or deemed to have been approved by the Commission) and shall apply, beginning on the Agreement's effective date, on a prospective basis only. Further, the Party shall be foreclosed from replacing or otherwise superseding the

Current Interim Rate(s) with the Replacement Rate(s) for any period prior to the effective date of the Agreement containing this Section 1.3 above.

- 1.4 Notice to Adopting CLECs
- 1.4.1 Notwithstanding anything to the contrary in this Pricing Schedule and Agreement, in the event that any other CLEC should seek to adopt the Agreement pursuant to Section 252(i) of the Act ("Adopting CLEC"), the Adopting CLEC would only be entitled to the current and/or interim rates set forth in this Agreement as of the date that the MFN'd Agreement provisions become effective between AT&T-13STATE and the Adopting CLEC (i.e. following the date the Commission approves or is deemed to have approved the Adopting CLEC's Section 252(i) adoption ("MFN Effective Date")) and on a prospective basis only. Nothing in this Agreement shall entitle an Adopting CLEC to any retroactive application of any rates under this Agreement to any date prior to the MFN Effective Date and any adopting CLEC is foreclosed from making any such claim hereunder.
- 1.4.2 If ALEC orders a product or service not contained in this Agreement, <u>AT&T-13STATE</u> may reject the order, but will thereupon negotiate in good faith with CLEC to amend this Agreement to allow ordering of such products and services to the extent such product or service is still available at the time of the request and to the extent that <u>AT&T-13STATE</u> is required to provide such product or service pursuant to Section 251 of the Act. <u>AT&T-13STATE</u> may provision such product or service to CLEC (i) at the rates, terms and conditions set forth in <u>AT&T-13STATE</u>'s applicable tariff(s) for the product or service, or, (ii) to the extent there are no tariff rates, terms or conditions available for the product or service in the applicable state, at <u>AT&T-13STATE</u>'s current generic contract rate as published on the AT&T CLEC Online website.
- 1.4.3 If CLEC and <u>AT&T-13STATE</u> cannot agree on rates, terms, and conditions either Party may institute the Dispute Resolution provisions as contained in this Agreement.
- 1.4.4 <u>AT&T-13STATE</u>'s provisioning of orders for such Interconnection Services is expressly subject to this Section, and in no way constitutes a waiver of <u>AT&T-13STATE</u>'s right to charge and collect payment for such products and/or services. Where the rate for an <u>AT&T-13STATE</u> Interconnection Service is identified in this Agreement as a tariffed rate, any changes to the tariff rate shall be automatically incorporated into this Agreement. The issuance of a Commission Order approving such rate change shall be the only Notice required under this Agreement. Provided however, should a tariff or tariff rate, incorporated into this Agreement, be withdrawn or invalidated in any way during the term of this Agreement, the last rate in effect at the time of such withdrawal or invalidation shall continue to apply during the remaining term of this Agreement.
- 1.4.5 The Resale Discount applicable to purchases of Resold Services in each State is the current Commission-approved rate. Any Commission approved or ordered change in the Resale discount for Resold Services shall be automatically incorporated into this Agreement for the state in which such Commission approves or orders the change. The issuance of the Commission Order approving such change shall be the only Notice required under this Agreement.
- 1.5 Establishment of "TBD" Rates
- 1.5.1 When a rate, price or charge in this Agreement is noted as "To Be Determined" or "TBD", the Parties understand and agree that when a rate, price or charge is established by <u>AT&T-13STATE</u> for that Interconnection Service and incorporated into <u>AT&T-13STATE</u>'s current state-specific Generic Pricing Schedule as published on the AT&T CLEC Online website, that rate(s) ("Established Rate") shall automatically apply to the Interconnection Service provided under this

Agreement back to the Effective Date of this Agreement as to any orders CLEC submitted and AT&T-13STATE provisioned for that Interconnection Service without the need for any additional modification(s) to this Agreement or further Commission action. AT&T-13STATE shall provide Written Notice to CLEC of the application of the rate, price or charge that has been established, and the CLEC's billing tables will be updated to reflect (and CLEC will be charged) the Established Rate, and the Established Rate will be deemed effective between the Parties as of the Effective Date of the Agreement. The Parties shall negotiate a conforming amendment which shall reflect the Established Rate that applies to such Product or Service pursuant to this Section 1.5 above, and shall submit such Amendment to the State Commission for approval. In addition, as soon as is reasonably practicable after such Established Rate begins to apply, AT&T-13STATE shall bill CLEC to reflect the application of the Established Rate retroactively to the Effective Date of the Agreement between the Parties.

- 1.5.2 <u>AT&T-13STATE</u>'s provisioning of such orders for such Interconnection Services marked in this Agreement with a rate, price or charge of "To Be Determined" or "TBD" is expressly subject to this Section 1.5 above and in no way constitutes a waiver of <u>AT&T-13STATE</u>'s right to charge and collect payment for such Interconnection Services.
- 1.6 Recurring Charges
- 1.6.1 Unless otherwise identified in the Pricing Tables, where rates are shown as monthly, a month will be defined as a thirty (30) day calendar month. The minimum term for each monthly rated Interconnection Services will be one (1) month. After the initial month, billing will be on the basis of whole or fractional months used. The minimum term for Interconnection Services, if applicable, will be specified in the rate tables included in this Attachment.
- 1.6.2 Where rates are distance sensitive, the mileage will be calculated on the airline distance involved between the locations. To determine the rate to be billed <u>AT&T-13STATE</u> will first compute the mileage using the V&H coordinates method, as set forth in the National Exchange Carrier Association, Inc. Tariff FCC No 4. When the calculation results in a fraction of a mile, <u>AT&T-13STATE</u> will round up to the next whole mile before determining the mileage and applying rates.
- 1.7 Non-Recurring Charges:
- 1.7.1 Where rates consist of usage sensitive charges or per occurrence charges, such rates are classified as "non-recurring charges."
- 1.7.2 Consistent with FCC Rule 51.307(d), there may be non-recurring charges for each 251(c)(3) UNE.
- 1.7.3 When CLEC converts an End-User currently receiving non-complex service from <u>AT&T-13STATE</u>, without any facilities rearrangements to <u>AT&T-13STATE</u>'s network, any normal service order charges and/or nonrecurring charges associated with said additions and/or changes will apply.
- 1.7.4 CLEC shall pay any applicable service order processing/administration charge for each service order submitted by CLEC to <u>AT&T-13STATE</u> to process a request for installation, disconnection, rearrangement, change, or record order.
- 1.7.5 In some cases, Commissions have ordered <u>AT&T-13STATE</u> to separate disconnect costs and installation costs into two separate nonrecurring charges. Accordingly, unless otherwise noted in this Agreement, the Commission-ordered disconnect charges will be applied at the time the

PRICING SCHEDULE PAGE 6 OF 6 AT&T-13STATE/ALEC, INC.

- disconnect activity is performed by <u>AT&T-13STATE</u>, regardless of whether or not a disconnect order is issued by CLEC.
- 1.7.6 Time and Material charges (a.k.a. additional labor charges) are defined in the Price Schedule contained herein.
- 1.7.7 Loop Zone charges are defined in the Price Schedule contained herein.

				Current Non-	Current Non-
			Current Monthly	Recurring Rate	Recurring Rate
Product Type	Rate Element Description	USOCs	Recurring Rate	(Initial)	(Additional)
Local Loops	Disconnect Loop from inside wiring, per NID	NRBND	N/A		
	2-Wire Analog Zone 1 (Rural)	U21	\$ 71.05		
	2-Wire Analog Zone 2 (Suburban) 2-Wire Analog Zone 3 (Urban)	U21 U21	\$ 31.60 \$ 18.75		
	Conditioning for dB loss from 8db to 5db	UL2	\$ 7.60		
	4-Wire Analog Zone 1(Rural)	U4H	\$ 145.50		
	4-Wire Analog Zone 1 (Kular) 4-Wire Analog Zone 2 (Suburban)	U4H	\$ 64.80		
	4-Wire Analog Zone 3 (Urban)	U4H	\$ 38.80		
	2-Wire Digital Zone 1(Rural)	U2Q	\$ 119.95		
	2-Wire Digital Zone 2 (Suburban)	U2Q	\$ 59.95		
	2-Wire Digital Zone 3 (Urban)	U2Q	\$ 42.55		
	DS1 Loop Zone 1(Rural)	U4D1X	\$ 201.15	\$ 299.10	\$ 117.95
	DS1 Loop Zone 2 (Suburban)	U4D1X	\$ 153.35		
	DS1 Loop Zone 3 (Urban)	U4D1X	\$ 131.85		
	DS3 Loop Zone 1 (Rural)	U4D3X	ICB		
	DS3 Loop Zone 2 (Suburban)	U4D3X	\$ 1,028.05		
	DS3 Loop Zone 3 (Urban)	U4D3X	\$ 783.80	\$ 876.30	\$ 379.52
DSL Capable Loops	500 W 0 W 500 L 7 4 (D 10 W)				
2-Wire xDSL Loop	PSD #1 - 2-Wire xDSL Loop - Zone 1 (Rural) ^{M1}	2SLAX	\$ 71.05		
	PSD #1 - 2-Wire xDSL Loop - Zone 2 (Suburban)^1	2SLAX	\$ 31.60		
	PSD #1 - 2-Wire xDSL Loop - Zone 3 (Urban)^1	2SLAX	\$ 18.75	\$ 41.05	\$ 16.50
	DOD (0. 0.W) DOLL 7 4 (D. 1)44	201.07	A 74.05	Φ 44.05	A 40.50
	PSD #2 - 2-Wire xDSL Loop - Zone 1 (Rural)^1 PSD #2 - 2-Wire xDSL Loop - Zone 2 (Suburban)^1	2SLCX 2SLCX	\$ 71.05 \$ 31.60		
	PSD #2 - 2-Wire xDSL Loop - Zone 2 (Suburban)**1 PSD #2 - 2-Wire xDSL Loop - Zone 3 (Urban)**1	2SLCX	\$ 18.75		
	F3D #2 - 2-Wile xD3L Loop - Zone 3 (Orban) - Vi	ZOLUX	φ 10.75	Φ 41.00	φ 10.30
	PSD #3 - 2-Wire xDSL Loop - Zone 1 (Rural)^1	2SLBX	\$ 71.05	\$ 41.05	\$ 16.50
	PSD #3 - 2-Wire xDSL Loop - Zone 2 (Suburban)^1	2SLBX	\$ 31.60		
	PSD #3 - 2-Wire xDSL Loop - Zone 3 (Urban)^1	2SLBX	\$ 18.75		
	The state of the s			*	
	PSD #4 - 2-Wire xDSL Loop - Zone 1 (Rural)^1	2SLDX	\$ 71.05	\$ 41.05	\$ 16.50
	PSD #4 - 2-Wire xDSL Loop - Zone 2 (Suburban)^1	2SLDX	\$ 31.60	\$ 41.05	\$ 16.50
	PSD #4 - 2-Wire xDSL Loop - Zone 3 (Urban)^1	2SLDX	\$ 18.75	\$ 41.05	\$ 16.50
	PSD #5 - 2-Wire xDSL Loop - Zone 1 (Rural) ^{^1}	U2F	\$ 71.05		
	PSD #5 - 2-Wire xDSL Loop - Zone 2 (Suburban) ^{^1}	U2F	\$ 31.60		
	PSD #5 - 2-Wire xDSL Loop - Zone 3 (Urban)^1	U2F	\$ 18.75	\$ 41.05	\$ 16.50
	DCD #7. O Miss and CL Large Target 4 (Duran) MA4	2SLFX	ф 74.0F	ф 44.0F	ф 40.50
	PSD #7 - 2-Wire xDSL Loop - Zone 1 (Rural)^1 PSD #7 - 2-Wire xDSL Loop - Zone 2 (Suburban)^1	2SLFX 2SLFX	\$ 71.05 \$ 31.60		
	PSD #7 - 2-Wire xDSL Loop - Zone 2 (Suburban)**1	2SLFX 2SLFX	\$ 31.60 \$ 18.75		
	1 3D #1 * 2*VVII E XDSL E00P * ZONE 3 (Orban) ***	ZOLI X	ψ 10.73	Ψ 41.03	ψ 10.30
4-Wire xDSL Loop	PSD #3 - 4-Wire xDSL Loop - Zone 1 (Rural)^1	4SL1X	\$ 145.50	\$ 282.20	\$ 107.95
- THIO XE GE 200P	PSD #3 - 4-Wire xDSL Loop - Zone 2 (Suburban)^1	4SL1X	\$ 64.80		
	PSD #3 - 4-Wire xDSL Loop - Zone 3 (Urban)^1	4SL1X	\$ 38.80		
	The state of the s		* *************************************	·	
IDSL Capable Loops	IDSL Loop Zone 1 (Rural)	UY5FX	\$ 119.95	\$ 126.65	\$ 66.40
	IDSL Loop Zone 2 (Suburban)	UY5FX	\$ 59.95		
	IDSL Loop Zone 3 (Urban)	UY5FX	\$ 42.55	\$ 126.65	\$ 66.40
Loop Qualification Process	Loop Qualification Process - Mechanized	NR98U	N/A		
	Loop Qualification Process - Manual	NRBXU	N/A		
DSL Conditioning Options	Removal of Repeaters	NRBXV	N/A		
	Incremental Removal of Repeater (> than 17.5 Kft.same location/same cable)	NRBNL	N/A		
	Incremental Additional Removal of Repeater (> than 17.5 Kft.same location/different cable	NRBNP	N/A		
	Removal of Excessive Bridged Taps and Repeaters Incremental Removal of Excessive Bridged Taps and Repeaters (>than 17.5K same location/same	NRBXH	N/A	\$ 901.85	\$ 47.20
	cable)	NRBTV	N/A	\$ 618.00	\$ 32.00
	Incremental Additional Removal of Excessive Bridged Taps and Repeaters (>than 17.5K same	INKBIV	N/A	φ 618.00	φ 3∠.00
	location/different cable)	NRBTW	N/A	\$ 235.10	\$ 32.00
	Removal of Excessive Bridged Taps	NRBXW	N/A		
	Internetal of Excessive Diluyeu 1 aps	14110/14	11//	ψ 555.55	Ψ 50.40

				Current Non-	Current Non-
			Current Monthly	Recurring Rate	Recurring Rate
Product Type	Rate Element Description	USOCs	Recurring Rate	(Initial)	(Additional)
	Incremental Additional Removal of Excessive Bridged Tap (> than 17.5 Kft.same location/different				
	cable)	NRBNN	N/A		
	Removal of Excessive Bridged Taps and Load Coils Incremental Removal of Load Coil & Excessive Bridge Tap (> than 17.5 Kft.same location/same	NRBXF	N/A	\$ 1,474.95	\$ 53.00
	Cable)	NRBM8	N/A	\$ 601.35	\$ 22.70
	Incremental Additional Removal of Load Coil & Excessive Bridge Tap (> than 17.5 Kft.same	INKDINO	IN/A	\$ 001.33	\$ 22.70
	location/different Cable)	NRBM9	N/A	\$ 233.15	\$ 22.70
	Removal of Load Coils	NRBXZ	N/A		
	Incremental Removal of Load Coil (> than 17.5 Kft.same location/same Cable)	NRBNJ	N/A		
	Incremental Additional Removal of Load Coil (> than 17.5 Kft.same location/different Cable	NRBNH	N/A		
Removal of All Bridged Tap			·		
RABT - MMP	Removal of non-excessive bridged tap DSL loops >0Kft. And <17.5Kft	NRMRJ	N/A	\$ 351.08	\$0.00
	Removal of All Bridged Tap DSL Loops 12Kft. To 17.5Kft.	NRMRP	N/A	\$ 908.86	\$0.00
	Removal of non-excessive bridged tap DSL loops >17.5Kft DSL Loops - per element incrementa	NRMRS	N/A		
	Removal of All Bridged Tap DSL loops >17.5KFt per element incrementa	NRMRM	N/A		
DSL Cross Connects	DSL Shielded Loop to Collocation	UXRRX	\$ 0.95		TBD
	2-Wire DSL Non-Shielded Cross Connect to Collocation	UCX92	N/A		
	4-Wire DSL Non-Shielded Cross Connect to Collocation	UCX94	N/A		
LST	LST performed on CODSLAM Loop	URCLD	N/A		
1	LST performed on Sub Loop	URCLB	N/A		N/A
Loop Cross Connects	2-Wire Analog Loop to Collocation 2-Wire Analog Loop to Collocation (without testing)	UCXC2 UCXD2	\$ 1.57 N/A		
		UCXD2	\$ 3.13		
	4-Wire Analog Loop to Collocation 4-Wire Analog Loop to Collocation (without testing)	UCXD4	\$ 3.13 N/A		
	4-Wire Arialog book to Collectation (without testing)	(UCXC2) under	IN/A	Ψ 11.25	ψ 33.01
	2-Wire Digital Loop to Collocation	development	\$ 1.57	\$ 80.63	\$ 76.76
	2 Wile Digital Leep to Collection.	(UCXD2) under		Ψ 00.00	Ψ
	2-Wire Digital Loop to Collocation (without testing)	development	N/A	\$ 65.14	\$ 28.51
	DS1 Loop to Collocation	UDLY4	\$ 8.43		
	DS3 Loop to Collocation	UCXBX	\$ 18.69	\$ 176.43	\$ 110.47
Sub-loop Unbundling	ECS to SAI subloop charge 2-Wire Analog Zone 1 (Rural)	U6LAP	\$ 1.35	\$0.00	
	ECS to SAI subloop charge 2-Wire Analog Zone 2 (Suburban)	U6LAP	\$ 1.14	\$0.00	
	ECS to SAI subloop charge 2-Wire Analog Zone 3 (Urban)	U6LAP	\$ 1.52	\$0.00	
	ECS to Terminal subloop charge 2-Wire Analog Zone 1 (Rural)	U6LAQ	\$ 24.81	\$0.00	
	ECS to Terminal subloop charge 2-Wire Analog Zone 2 (Suburban	U6LAQ	\$ 12.13	\$0.00	
	ECS to Terminal subloop charge 2-Wire Analog Zone 3 (Urban)	U6LAQ	\$ 7.22	\$0.00	
	ECS to NID subloop charge 2-Wire Analog Zone 1 (Rural)	U6LAR	\$ 29.01	\$0.00	
	ECS to NID subloop charge 2-Wire Analog Zone 2 (Suburban	U6LAR	\$ 16.03	\$0.00	
	ECS to NID subloop charge 2-Wire Analog Zone 3 (Urban) SAI to Terminal subloop charge 2-Wire Analog Zone 1 (Rural)	U6LAR U6LAS	\$ 11.03 \$ 24.05	\$0.00 \$0.00	
	SAI to Terminal subloop charge 2-Wire Analog Zone 1 (Rufai) SAI to Terminal subloop charge 2-Wire Analog Zone 2 (Suburban	U6LAS	\$ 24.05	\$0.00	
	SAI to Terminal subloop charge 2-Wire Analog Zone 2 (Suburban)	U6LAS	\$ 6.20	\$0.00	
	SAI to NID subloop charge 2-Wire Analog Zone 1 (Rural)	U6LAT	\$ 28.25	\$0.00	
	SAI to NID subloop charge 2-Wire Analog Zone 2 (Suburban)	U6LAT	\$ 15.36	\$0.00	
	SAI to NID subloop charge 2-Wire Analog Zone 3 (Urban)	U6LAT	\$ 10.01	\$0.00	
	Terminal to NID subloop charge 2-Wire Analog Zone 1 (Rural)	U6LAU	\$ 4.32	\$0.00	
	Terminal to NID subloop charge 2-Wire Analog Zone 2 (Suburban	U6LAU	\$ 4.02	\$0.00	\$0.00
	Terminal to NID subloop charge 2-Wire Analog Zone 3 (Urban)	U6LAU	\$ 3.93	\$0.00	
	ECS to SAI subloop charge 4-Wire Analog Zone 1 (Rural)	U6LEP	\$ 2.69	\$0.00	
	ECS to SAI subloop charge 4-Wire Analog Zone 2 (Suburban)	U6LEP	\$ 2.28	\$0.00	
	ECS to SAI subloop charge 4-Wire Analog Zone 3 (Urban)	U6LEP	\$ 3.04	\$0.00	
	ECS to Terminal subloop charge 4-Wire Analog Zone 1 (Rural)	U6LEQ	\$ 49.63	\$0.00	
	ECS to Terminal subloop charge 4-Wire Analog Zone 2 (Suburban	U6LEQ	\$ 24.26	\$0.00	
	ECS to Terminal subloop charge 4-Wire Analog Zone 3 (Urban)	U6LEQ	\$ 14.44	\$0.00	
	ECS to NID subloop charge 4-Wire Analog Zone 1 (Rural)	U6LER	\$ 58.02	\$0.00	
	ECS to NID subloop charge 4-Wire Analog Zone 2 (Suburban	U6LER	\$ 32.06	\$0.00	
	ECS to NID subloop charge 4-Wire Analog Zone 3 (Urban)	U6LER	\$ 22.06	\$0.00	
	SAI to Terminal subloop charge 4-Wire Analog Zone 1 (Rural)	U6LES U6LES	\$ 48.10 \$ 22.93	\$0.00 \$0.00	
	SAI to Terminal subloop charge 4-Wire Analog Zone 2 (Suburban SAI to Terminal subloop charge 4-Wire Analog Zone 3 (Urban)	U6LES U6LES	\$ 22.93 \$ 12.40	\$0.00	
	SAI to NID subloop charge 4-Wire Analog Zone 3 (Orban,	U6LES	\$ 12.40	\$0.00	
	SAI to NID subloop charge 4-Wire Analog Zone 1 (Rufai)	U6LET	\$ 30.73	\$0.00	
	ואר נט אוט Subloop charge 4-vvire Arialog Zone Z (Suburban)	UOLEI	φ 30./3	\$0.00	\$0.0

				Current Non-	Current Non-
Product Type	Rate Element Description	USOCs	Current Monthly Recurring Rate	Recurring Rate (Initial)	Recurring Rate (Additional)
Froduct Type	SAI to NID subloop charge 4-Wire Analog Zone 3 (Urban)	U6LET	\$ 20.02	\$0.00	\$0.00
	Terminal to NID subloop charge 4-Wire Analog Zone 1 (Rural)	U6LEU	\$ 8.64		\$0.00
	Terminal to NID subloop charge 4-Wire Analog Zone 1 (Nural) Terminal to NID subloop charge 4-Wire Analog Zone 2 (Suburban	U6LEU	\$ 8.04	\$0.00	\$0.00
	Terminal to NID subloop charge 4-Wire Analog Zone 3 (Urban)	U6LEU	\$ 7.87	\$0.00	\$0.00
	ECS to SAI subloop charge 2-Wire DSL Zone 1 (Rural)	U6LCP	\$ 1.35	\$0.00	\$0.00
	ECS to SAI subloop charge 2-Wire DSL Zone 2 (Suburban)	U6LCP	\$ 1.13	\$0.00	\$0.00
	ECS to SAI subloop charge 2-Wire DSL Zone 3 (Urban)	U6LCP	\$ 1.47	\$0.00	\$0.00
	ECS to Terminal subloop charge 2-Wire DSL Zone 1 (Rural)	U6LCQ	\$ 24.82	\$0.00	\$0.00
	ECS to Terminal subloop charge 2-Wire DSL Zone 2 (Suburban	U6LCQ	\$ 12.13		\$0.00
	ECS to Terminal subloop charge 2-Wire DSL Zone 3 (Urban)	U6LCQ	\$ 7.17	\$0.00	\$0.00
	ECS to NID subloop charge 2-Wire DSL Zone 1 (Rural)	U6LCR	\$ 29.01	\$0.00	\$0.00
	ECS to NID subloop charge 2-Wire DSL Zone 2 (Suburban)	U6LCR	\$ 16.02	\$0.00	\$0.00
	ECS to NID subloop charge 2-Wire-DSL Zone 3 (Urban)	U6LCR	\$ 10.98	\$0.00	\$0.00
	SAI to Terminal subloop charge 2-Wire DSL Zone 1 (Rural)	U6LCS	\$ 24.05	\$0.00	\$0.00
	SAI to Terminal subloop charge 2-Wire DSL Zone 2 (Suburban)	U6LCS	\$ 11.46	\$0.00	\$0.00
	SAI to Terminal subloop charge 2-Wire DSL Zone 3 (Urban)	U6LCS	\$ 6.15	\$0.00	\$0.00
	SAI to NID subloop charge 2-Wire DSL Zone 1 (Rural)	U6LCT	\$ 28.25	\$0.00	\$0.00
	SAI to NID subloop charge 2-Wire DSL Zone 2 (Suburban)	U6LCT	\$ 15.36	\$0.00	\$0.00
	SAI to NID subloop charge 2-Wire DSL Zone 3 (Urban)	U6LCT	\$ 9.96	\$0.00	\$0.00
	Terminal to NID subloop charge 2-Wire DSL Zone 1 (Rural)	U6LCU	\$ 4.32	\$0.00	\$0.00
	Terminal to NID subloop charge 2-Wire DSL Zone 2 (Suburban	U6LCU	\$ 4.02	\$0.00	\$0.00
	Terminal to NID subloop charge 2-Wire DSL Zone 3 (Urban)	U6LCU	\$ 3.93	\$0.00	\$0.00
	ECS to SAI subloop charge 4-Wire DSL Zone 1 (Rural)	U6LGP	\$ 2.70	\$0.00	\$0.00
	ECS to SAI subloop charge 4-Wire DSL Zone 2 (Suburban)	U6LGP	\$ 2.27	\$0.00	\$0.00
	ECS to SAI subloop charge 4-Wire DSL Zone 3 (Urban)	U6LGP	\$ 2.94	\$0.00	\$0.00
	ECS to Terminal subloop charge 4-Wire DSL Zone 1 (Rural)	U6LGQ	\$ 49.63		\$0.00
	ECS to Terminal subloop charge 4-Wire DSL Zone 2 (Suburban)	U6LGQ	\$ 24.25	\$0.00	\$0.00
	ECS to Terminal subloop charge 4-Wire DSL Zone 3 (Urban)	U6LGQ	\$ 14.34	\$0.00	\$0.00
	ECS to NID subloop charge 4-Wire DSL Zone 1 (Rural)	U6LGR	\$ 58.03	\$0.00	\$0.00
	ECS to NID subloop charge 4-Wire DSL Zone 2 (Suburban)	U6LGR	\$ 32.05		\$0.00
	ECS to NID subloop charge 4-Wire DSL Zone 3 (Urban)	U6LGR	\$ 21.96	\$0.00	\$0.00
	SAI to Terminal subloop charge 4-Wire DSL Zone 1 (Rural)	U6LGS	\$ 48.10	\$0.00	\$0.00
	SAI to Terminal subloop charge 4-Wire DSL Zone 2 (Suburban)	U6LGS	\$ 22.92	\$0.00	\$0.00
	SAI to Terminal subloop charge 4-Wire DSL Zone 3 (Urban)	U6LGS	\$ 12.30	\$0.00	\$0.00
	SAI to NID subloop charge 4-Wire DSL Zone 1 (Rural)	U6LGT	\$ 56.50		\$0.00
	SAI to NID subloop charge 4-Wire DSL Zone 2 (Suburban)	U6LGT	\$ 30.72		\$0.00
	SAI to NID subloop charge 4-Wire DSL Zone 3 (Urban)	U6LGT U6LGU	\$ 19.92 \$ 8.64	\$0.00 \$0.00	\$0.00
	Terminal to NID subloop charge 4-Wire DSL Zone 1 (Rural)	U6LGU	\$ 8.64 \$ 8.04		\$0.00 \$0.00
	Terminal to NID subloop charge 4-Wire DSL Zone 2 (Suburban) Terminal to NID subloop charge 4-Wire DSL Zone 3 (Urban)	U6LGU	\$ 7.87	\$0.00	\$0.00
Sub-loop Unbundling Cross Connec	Terminal to NID subloop charge 4-wire DSL Zone 3 (Orban)	U6LGU	φ 7.07	\$0.00	\$0.00
Sub-loop Oribunding Cross Connec	Subloop Cross Connect 2-Wire Analog Non-Central Office Originating	UKCV2	N/A	\$ 258.04	\$ 97.80
	Subloop Cross Connect 4-Wire Analog Non-Central Office Originating	UKCV4	N/A		
	Subloop Cross Connect 2-Wire DSL Non-Central Office Originating	UKCZ2	N/A		
	Subloop Cross Connect 4-Wire DSL Non-Central Office Originating	UKCZ4	N/A		
Dedicated Transport (DT)	DT-DS1 Interoffice Transport, First Mile	ULNHS	\$ 50.00		
Dedicated Transport (DT)	DT-DS1 Interoffice Transport, First Wille	ULNHS	\$ 16.80	N/A	Ψ 220.00 N/A
	DT-DS3 Interoffice Transport, First Mile	ULNJS	\$ 815.00		\$ 236.00
	DT-DS3 Interoffice Transport, Each Additional Mile	ULNJS	\$ 118.00		N/A
	DS1 to Collocation	UCXHX	\$ 8.45		
Dedicated Transport Cross Connect	DS3 to Collocation	UCXJX	ICE		ICB
	DS1 to VG	UM4BX	\$ 180.00		\$ 161.00
Multiplexing	DS3 to DS1	UM4AX	\$ 815.00		
	Dark Fiber -Interoffice per strand	ULYCX	\$ 40.13		
Dark Fiber	Dark Fiber - Interoffice per foot Zone 1 (Rural)	ULNCF	\$ 0.02	NA	NA
	Dark Fiber - Interoffice per foot Zone 2 (Suburban)	ULNCF	\$ 0.01	NA	NA
	Dark Fiber - Interoffice per foot Zone 3 (Urban)	ULNCF	\$ 0.01	NA	NA
	Dark Fiber Cross Connect - Interoffice	UKCJX	\$ 4.32		
	Dark Fiber - Interoffice Inquiry	NR9D6		\$ 350.65	
Cross Connects to Point of Access (POA)	2-wire Analog Loop to POA - Method 1	UXRA1	\$ 0.95		
	2-wire Analog Loop to POA - Method 2	UXRA2	\$ 1.05		
	2-wire Analog Loop to POA - Method 3	UXRA3	\$ 1.05	\$ 105.70	\$ 69.40

				Current Non-	Current Non-
Product Type	Rate Element Description	USOCs	Current Monthly Recurring Rate	Recurring Rate (Initial)	Recurring Rate (Additional)
Routine Modifications	·			` '	, ,
	Routine Modifications of Existing Facilities	N3RUE	N/A	ICB	N/A
ervice Order Charges	Manual New - Simple	NRBUQ	N/A		N/A
	Manual Change - Simple	NRBUO	N/A		N/A
	Manual Record - Simple	NRBUU	N/A		N/A
	Manual Disconnect - Simple	NRBUW	N/A		N/A
	Manual Expedited - Simple	NRMV1	N/A		N/A
	Manual Customer Not Ready - Simple	NRMV5		\$ 66.05	N/A
	Manual Due Date Change or Cancellation - Simple	NRMV3		\$ 66.05	N/A
	Manual New - Complex	NRBUR	N/A		N/A
	Manual Change - Complex	NRBUP	N/A		N/A N/A
	Manual Record - Complex Manual Disconnect - Complex	NRBUV	N/A N/A		N/.
		NRBUX			N/.
	Manual Expedited - Complex	NRMV2	N/A		
	Manual Customer Not Ready - Complex	NRMV6	N/A		N/A
	Manual Due Date Change or Cancellation - Comple:	NRMV4 NR9W2		T	N/A
	Electronic New - Simple				N/A
	Electronic New - Complex	NRBGX NR9GG		\$ 79.62	
	Electronic Change - Simple	NR9GG NR9G8	N/A N/A		N/A N/A
	Electronic Change - Complex				
	Electronic Record - Simple	NR9GU	N/A		N/A
	Electronic Record - Complex	NR9G7	N/A		N/A
	Electronic Disconnect - Simple	NR9GZ	N/A		N/A
	Electronic Disconnect - Complex	NR9G9	N/A		N/A
	Electronic Expedited - Simple	NRMV7	N/A		N/A
	Electronic Expedited Complex	NRMVX	N/A		N/A
	Electronic Customer Not Ready - Simple	NRMV9	N/A		N/A
	Electronic Customer Not Ready - Complex	NRMVY	N/A		N/A
	Electronic Due Date Change or Cancellation Simple	NRMV8	N/A		N/A
	Electronic Due Date Change or Cancellation Complex	NRMVZ	N/A		N/A
	PIC Change Charge	NRBL9	N/A	\$ 5.00	N/A
Directory Assistance	Directory Assistance (DA) - per call	ZZUO3	\$ 0.40	N/A	N/A
,	Directory Assistance (DA) - per call	ZZUO4	\$ 0.40	N/A	N/A
	Directory Assistance Call Completion (DACC) - per cal	ZZU07	\$ 0.15	N/A	N/A
	National Directory Assistance (NDA)	ZZUO5	\$ 0.65	N/A	N/
	National Directory Assistance (NDA)	ZZUO6	\$ 0.65	N/A	N/.
	Directory Assistance Non-Pub Emergency Service	N/A	\$ 2.00	N/A	N/
	Directory Assistance - Branding - Initial/Subsequent Load		N/A		
	Directory Assistance - Branding - per call	ZZUCB	\$ 0.03	N/A	N/A
	Directory Assistance - Rate Reference Initial Loac	NRBDL	N/A		N/A
	Directory Assistance - Rate Reference Subsequent Loac	NRBDM	N/A	NA	
	Directory Assistance Listings (DAL)-Initial Load, per listing	N/A	N/A		N/A
	Directory Assistance Listings (DAL)-Update, per listing	N/A		\$ 0.0585	N/A
	Directory Assistance Listings (DAL)-Non-Pub Emergency Message Service	N/A	\$ 2.10	N/A	N/A
	Business Category Search (BCS)	ZZUOB	\$ 0.65	N/A	N/.
	Reverse Directory Assistance (RDA)	ZZUO8	\$ 0.65	N/A	N/.
	Reverse Directory Assistance (RDA)	ZZUO9	\$ 0.65	N/A	N/
perator Services	Operated Services - Fully Automated Call Processing (Per completed automated call	ZZUO1	0.15	N/A	N/.
	Operator Services - Operator Assisted Call Processing (Per work second)	ZZUO2	\$ 0.030	N/A	N/.
mergency Services	For each DS0 E911 Trunk Terminated		\$ 22.86	\$ 312.00	\$ 312.00
•					-
liscellaneous	NXX Migration - Migration Charge per NXX	N/A	N/A		N/
	Provision of Message Detail a.k.a. Daily Usage File (DUF)	ASBS	\$ 0.000289	N/A	N/
CR	Per interstate local message	N/A	\$ 0.08	N/A	N/
	Per local message	N/A	\$ 0.05	N/A	N/
osting	Billable Message Records and /or access usage records - per Record Charge	N/A	\$ 0.0030	N/A	N/
0	Hasting: Bor Bosord Chargo For Full Status BAO Company Hasting Natwork Company	N/A	\$ 0.002	N/A	N/
	Hosting: Per Record Charge For Full Status RAO Company-Hosting Network Company				
<u> </u>	Hosting: Per Record Charge For Full Status RAO Company-National CMDS Networl Hosting: Per Record Charge For Non-Full Status RAO Company-National CMDS Networl	N/A N/A	\$ 0.005 \$ 0.007	N/A N/A	N/ N/

			G	Current Non-	Current Non-
Double of Toron	But Florent Benefative		Current Monthly	Recurring Rate	Recurring Rate
Product Type Clearinghouse	Rate Element Description CH processing charge for service - per originated CH record	USOCs N/A	Recurring Rate \$ 0.020	(Initial) N/A	(Additional) N/A
Cleaninghouse	CH billing message - per message	N/A	\$ 0.050	N/A N/A	N/A
Maintenance of Service Charges & Non-Productive	On billing message - per message	IV/A	ψ 0.030	IN/A	IN/A
Dispatch	Basic Time - per half hour	MVV	N/A	\$ 71.20	\$ 34.25
-,	Overtime - per half hour	MVV	N/A		
	Premium Time - per half hour	MVV	N/A		
Time and Materials Charges	Basic Time - per half hour	ALK	N/A		
	Basic Time - per half hour	ALT	N/A		
	Basic Time - per half hour	ALH	N/A		
	Overtime - per half hour	ALK	N/A		
	Overtime - per half hour	ALT	N/A	\$ 88.85	\$ 43.10
	Overtime - per half hour	ALH	N/A		\$ 43.10
	Premium Time - per half hour	ALK	N/A		
	Premium Time - per half hour	ALT ALH	N/A N/A		
Poles and Duct (Structure)	Premium Time - per half hour Poles (\$/attachment/yr.)* ##	ALH	\$ 1.68	\$ 106.55	\$ 51.90
Poles and Duct (Structure)	Poles (\$/allacrimenty).) ##		Φ 1.00		
	Per Foot Conduit Occupancy Fees ##		1		
	Full Duct (\$/ft/yr.)		\$ 0.70		
	Half Duct (\$/ft/yr)		\$ 0.75		
	Trail Duot (\$10 yr)		ψ 0.00		
Contract Administration Fee				\$ 125.00	
Administrative Record-Keeping Fee				\$ 125.00	
, ,					
			5 Times the Annual		
	Unauthorized Attachment Fee		Rate per Pole		
			5 Times the Annual Rate per Conduit		
	Unauthorized Occupancy Fee		Foot		
	Onaumonzed Occupancy i ee		1 001		
	* For (1) each one foot of usable space, or fraction thereof, occupied and (2) each additional one foot of space,				
	or fraction thereof, rendered unusable by the attachment's presence.				
	## Note: All pole and conduit license fees are for a period of one year from January 1 thru December 31,				
	effective January 1, 2005 and billable semi-annually in advance in January and July of each year.				
	New rates will be communicated to CLEC no later than November 1st for the succeeding year.				
TRANSIT SERVICE					
	Zone 1 Rural	USAGE	\$ 0.002251		
	Zone 2 Urban	USAGE	\$ 0.002152		
	Zone 3 Suburban	USAGE	\$ 0.002137		
	OCA (Optional Calling Area)	USAGE	\$ 0.00400		
	Out of region	USAGE	\$ 0.006000		
INTERCARRIER COMPENSATION			+		
Rate for All ISP-Bound and Section 251(b)(5) Traffic as			+		
per FCC 01-131, per MOU		ZZUR2	\$ 0.0007		
Optional EAS Transport and Termination per MOL		ZZUR2	\$ 0.016000		
RESALE		ZZORZ	ψ 0.010000		
BUSINESS			1		
LOCAL EXCHANGE SERVICE					
	Business 1 Party		14.50%	14.50%	
	Business - Multi-Line Hunting		14.50%	14.50%	
	Business Measured		14.50%	14.50%	
	Business Measured (HTG Class of Service)		14.50%	14.50%	
_	Customer Owned Pay Telephone Service		14.50%	14.50%	
	Line Amplifier		14.50%	14.50%	
	Message Register Equipment		14.50%	14.50%	-
	Service Connections, Moves and Changes		14.50%	14.50%	
	Special Billing Numbers		14.50%	14.50%	
	Telephone Answering and Secretarial Service		14.50%	14.50%	

Product Type	Rate Element Description	Current Monthly USOCs Recurring Rate	Current Non- Recurring Rate (Initial)	Current Non- Recurring Rate (Additional)
EXPANDED LOCAL CALLING				
EXT. YELDE EGOVE OVERTICE	Mandatory EAS	14.509	6 14.50%	
	MetroPlus	14.50%		
VEDTION DEDVICES				
VERTICAL SERVICES	Auto Redial	14.509	6 14.50%	
	Call Blocker	14.509		
	Call Forwarding	14.509		
	Call Forwarding - Busy Line	14.50%		
	Call Forwarding - Busy Line/Don't Answer	14.509		
	Call Forwarding - Don't Answer	14.509		
	Call Return	14.500		
	Call Trace Call Waiting	14.509 14.509		
	Calling Name	14.509		
	Calling Number	14.509		
	Personalized Ring (1 dependent number	14.50%	6 14.50%	
	Personalized Ring (2 dependent numbers - 1st number	14.509		
	Personalized Ring (2 dependent numbers - 2nd number	14.509		
	Priority Call	14.509 14.509		
	Remote Access to Call Forwarding Selective Call Forwarding	14.509		
	Simultaneous Call Forwarding	14.509		
	Speed Calling	14.509		
	Three Way Calling	14.50%	6 14.50%	
DID	DID (First Dis 1, 1400, Ostros 4)	44.500	44.500/	
	DID (First Block of 100 - Category 1) DID (First Block of 10 - Category 1)	14.509 14.509		
	DID (Fa. adl. block of 10 after first 10 - Category 1)	14.50		
	DID (Ea. adl. block of 100 after first 100 - Category 2)	14.509		
	DID (Ea. adl. block of 10 assigned over 1st 100 - Category 2)	14.509		
	DID (with Multifrequency)	14.509		
	DID (with Dual-Tone Multifrequency	14.509		
	DID (1st 10 Trunks or access lines) DID (11th thru 50th trunk or network access line)	14.509 14.509		
	DID (11th thru both trunk or network access line)	14.509		
	(313) (11011k Of Hetwork access line)	14.30	14.5070	
TRUNKS				
	Analog Trunks	14.509		
	Digital Trunks	14.509		
	PBX Dormitory Trunks	14.509	6 14.50%	
AIN				
7 1113	Area Wide Networking	14.509	6 14.50%	
	Caller Intelidata	14.500		
	Disaster Routing Service	14.50%		
	Intelligent Redirectsm	14.509		
	Intellinumber	14.509		
	Positive ID	14.509	6 14.50%	
OTHER				
	Bundled Telecommunications Services (e.g., the Works)	14.509	6 14.50%	
	Busy Out Arrangement	14.50%	6 14.50%	
	Conference Telephone Service	14.509		
	Customer Alerting Enablement	14.509		
	Grandfathered Services	14.509		
	Hot Line Hunting	14.509 14.509		
	Improved Transmission	14.509		
	Intercept Referral Service	14.50		
	Local Operator Assistance Service	14.509		

			Current Monthly	Current Non- Recurring Rate	Current Non- Recurring Rate
Product Type	Rate Element Description	USOCs	Recurring Rate	(Initial)	(Additional)
,,	Night Number associated with Telephone Number		14.50%		,
	Night Number associated with a Termina		14.50%	14.50%	
	Promotions (Greater than 90 days)		14.50%	14.50%	
	Telebranch®		14.50%	14.50%	
	Preferred Number Service		14.50%		
	Second Line Control		14.50%	14.50%	
	TouchTone		14.50%		
	Voice Dial		14.50%	14.50%	
	Warm Line		14.50%	14.50%	
Data Services					
	Gigabit Ethernet Metropolitan Area Network (GigaMAN		14.50%		
	PBX Trunks		14.50%		
	Multi-Service Optical Network (MON)		14.50%		
	OCn-PTP		14.50%		
	DS3		14.50%	14.50%	
ISDN					
	Digilinesm (ISDN BRI)		14.50%		
	Select Video Plus®		14.50%		
	Smart Trunks (ISDN PRI)		14.50%		
	SuperTrunk		14.50%	14.50%	
					-
TOLL					
	IntraLata MTS		14.50%		
	MaxiMizer 800®		14.50%		
	OutWATS		14.50%		
	800 Service		14.50%	14.50%	
OPTIONAL TOLL CALLING PLANS					
	1+ SAVERsm		14.50%	14.50%	
	Designated Number Service (1+SAVER Directsm)		14.50%	14.50%	
	Circle Saver		14.50%	14.50%	
	Circle Saver Trial Plan (Fort Smith Lata Only)		14.50%	14.50%	
	Community Calling Service		14.50%	14.50%	
	Extended Community Saver		14.50%	14.50%	
	,				
PLEXAR®					
	Plexar I®		14.50%	14.50%	
	Plexar II®		14.50%	14.50%	
PRIVATE LINE					
	Analog Private Lines		14.50%	14.50%	
	Announcement Distribution Services		14.50%		
	DOVLink		14.50%		
	Foreign Exchange Service		14.50%		
	Foreign Serving Office		14.50%		
	Frame Relay		14.50%		
	Group Alerting Services		14.50%		
	MegaLink I®		14.50%		
	MegaLink II®		14.50%	14.50%	
	MegaLink III®		14.50%		
	MicroLink I®		14.50%		
	MicroLink II®		14.50%		
	Public Response Calling Service		0.145		
	1. delio (Coponec Calling Corvice		0.140	ψ 0.14	
RESIDENCE					
LOCAL EXCHANGE SERVICE					
LOOAL LAGITANGE SERVICE	Life Line and Link Up America Services		14.50%	14.50%	
	Residence 1 Party		14.50%		
	Pacidance Maggured		1 / FOO/	1/ 500/	
	Residence Measured Service Connections, Moves and Changes		14.50% 14.50%		

Product Tune	Data Flomant Description	USOCs	Current Monthly Recurring Rate	Current Non- Recurring Rate (Initial)	Current Non- Recurring Rate (Additional)
Product Type EXPANDED LOCAL CALLING	Rate Element Description	USUCS	Recurring Rate	(mitial)	(Additional)
EXITABLE EGGAL GALLING	Expanded Local Calling (Mandatory)		14.50%	14.50%	
	MetroPlus		14.50%		
VERTICAL SERVICES					
	Auto Redial		14.50%		
	Call Blocker		14.50%		
	Call Forwarding		14.50%		
	Call Forwarding - Busy Line		14.50%		
	Call Forwarding - Busy Line/Don't Answer		14.50%		
	Call Forwarding - Don't Answer		14.50%		
	Call Return		14.50%		
	Call Trace		14.50%		
	Call Waiting		14.50%		
	Calling Name		14.50%		
	Calling Number		14.50%		
	ComCall®		14.50%		
	Personalized Ring (1 dependent number		14.50%		
	Personalized Ring (2 dependent numbers - 1st number Personalized Ring (2 dependent numbers - 2nd number		14.50%		
	Personalized Ring (2 dependent numbers - 2nd number Priority Call		14.50% \$ 0.145		
	Remote Access to Call Forwarding		\$ 0.145		
	Selective Call Forwarding		\$ 0.14		
	Simultaneous Call Forwarding		\$ 0.14		
	Speed Calling		\$ 0.14		
	Three Way Calling		\$ 0.14		
	Tillee way Calling		Φ 0.14	Φ 0.14	
ISDN					
IODIV	Digiline		\$ 0.145	\$ 0.14	
	Digimo		ψ 0.140	Ψ 0.14	
OTHER					
	Bundled Telecommunications Services (e.g., the Works)		14.5%	14.5%	
	Conference Telephone Service		14.5%		
	Customer Alerting Enablement		14.5%		
	Grandfathered Services		14.5%		
	Hot Line		14.5%		
	Improved Transmission		14.5%	14.5%	
	Intercept Referral Service		14.5%	14.5%	
	Local Operator Assistance Service		14.5%	14.5%	
	Promotions (Greater than 90 days)		14.5%	14.5%	
	Preferred Number Service		14.5%	14.5%	
	Second Line Control		14.5%		
	TouchTone		14.5%		
	Voice Dial		14.5%		
	Warm Line		14.5%	14.5%	
OTHER (Resale)					
	Directory Assistance / Operator Services				
	Directory Assistance Services		14.50%		
	Local Operator Assistance Service		14.50%	NA	N/
	National Directory Assistance (NDA)	ZZUO5	60.05	NA	N.A
	National Directory Assistance (NDA), per cal National Directory Assistance (NDA), per cal	ZZU05 ZZU06	\$0.65 \$0.65		
	Reverse Directory Assistance (RDA), per call	ZZU06 ZZU08	\$0.65		
	Reverse Directory Assistance (RDA), per call	ZZU08 ZZU09	\$0.65		
	Business Category Search (BCS), per call	ZZUOB	\$0.65		
	Directory Assistance Call Completion (DACC), per cal	ZZUO7	\$0.15		
			\$51.10	1.0.	
	OS/DA Automated Call Greeting and References / Rates				
	Branding - Initial/Subsequent Load, per switch		NA		
	Brand and Reference/Rate Look Up, per OS/DA cal	ZZUCB	\$0.03		
	Rate Reference Initial Load, per state, per OCN	NRBDL	NA		N/
	Rate Reference Subsequent Load, per state, per OCN	NRBDM	NA	. NA	\$ 1,500.00
				1	

Product Type	Rate Element Description	USOCs	Current Monthly Recurring Rate	Current Non- Recurring Rate (Initial)	Current Non- Recurring Rate (Additional)
TOLL	1.000 2.000.000.000.000		Trooming reason	((/ tauttonal)
	Home 800sm		14.5%	14.5%	
	IntraLATA MTS		14.5%		
	WATS		14.5%		
OPTIONAL TOLL CALLING PLANS					
	1+ SAVERsm		14.5%	14.5%	
	Designated Number Service (1+SAVER Directsm)		14.5%	14.5%	
	Circle Saver		14.5%		
	Circle Saver Trial Plan (Fort Smith Lata Only)		14.5%		
	Community Calling Service		14.5%		
	Extended Community Saver		14.5%		
	900 Call Restriction		14.5%		
	Access Services		0.0%		
	Additional Directory Listings		14.5%		
	Bill Plus		5.0%		
	Company Initiated Suspension Service		0.0%		
	Connections with Terminal Equipment and Communications Equipmen		0.0%		
	Consolidated Billing		5.0%		
	Construction Charges		0.0%		
	Customer Initiated Suspension Service		0.0%		
	Exchange Connection Service		0.0%		
	Joint User Service		0.0%		
	Maintenance of Service Charges		0.0%		
	Plexar Custom®		0.0%		
	Prepaid Calling Cards		14.5%		
	Telecommunications Service Priority Systems		0.0%		
	Toll Billing Exception (Billed Number Screen		14.5%		
	Toll Restriction		14.5%		
	Wireless Carrier Interconnection Services		0.0%		
	Wireless Carrier interconnection Services		0.0%	0.0%	
Electronic Billing Information Data (daily usage) per					
message			\$ 0.003	N/A	N/A
message			\$ 0.003	IN/A	IN/A
Simple conversion charge per billable number			N/A	\$ 25.00	N/A
Electronic conversion orders per billable number			N/A		N/A
Complex conversion orders per billable number			N/A		N/A
Complex conversion orders per billable number			IN/A	ψ 123.00	IN/A
AT&T Arkansas transmittal of CLEC end-user listing to					
3rd party pub, per occurrence, per dir publisher			N/A	\$ 100.00	N/A

CLEG-PROVISIONED FACILITIES & EQUIPMENT: CAGED			June 29, 2007			
Common Service Part						Recurring Rate
2 REAL ESTATE	Line	Product Type	Rate Element Description	USOC	Rate	(Initial)
Single Scientification Per Sp. Ext. of process used by CLEC SEPNIB \$19.00	1	CLEC-PROVISIONED FACILITIES & EQUIPMENT: CAGED				
Security Pers Set 1 of space used by CLEC SSFAN \$10.000			Day Co. Et of concessional bus CLEC	OOFIND		#0.00
5						
Pubmin					\$5.97	ψ10.50
S						
9 Finanting - Central Office			Per Sq. Ft. of space used by CLEC	S8F4A	\$0.44	\$59.86
The Planning			Per Sq. Ft. of space used by CLEC	S8GCA	\$0.09	\$7.55
12 Planning - Statesquent Prover Calciding	10	Planning	Per Request	NRFCD		\$5,244.43
13 Planning - Subs. Intel® Proved Calling Per Request NRFCO \$2,884,00						
16 Power Prince						
16 Power Panel:						
17 50 Amp						
18 200 Amp			Per Power Panel (CLEC Provided)	NONE		
19 Power Cabbe and Infrastructure:				_		
21 2.10 Amp Feeds	19	Power Cable and Infrastructure:				
22 2.20 Amp Feeds					#0.05	# 40.00
23 2-30 Amp Feeds						
250 Amp Feeds						
26						
27 Equipment Grounding: Per St, Ft. of space used by CLEC S8FCR \$0.03 \$0.02						
28 Ground Cable Placement Per Sq. Ft. of space used by CLEC SBFCR \$0.03 \$0.92			Per 2-100 Amp Power Feeds (CLEC Provided)	S8GF3	\$0.25	\$48.23
30 Per Amp			Per Sq. Ft. of space used by CLEC	S8FCR	\$0.03	\$0.92
31 PER Amp						
33 Gentral Office: Per Fiber Cable Sheath (CLEC Vendor Pulls Cable) S8F09 \$4.85 \$8.09 \$1.35 \$1.55 Entrance Conduit Per Fiber Cable Sheath S8FW5 \$8.76 \$1.35 \$1.5			Per Amp	SAGCK	\$10.61	
Section						
38 MISCELLANEOUS & OPTIONAL COSTS						
MISCELLANEOUS COSTS			Per Fiber Cable Sheath	S8FW5	\$8.76	
38 Timing Lead (1 pair per circuit)						
40 Space Availability Report Per Premise NRFCQ \$188.04 \$182.04						
Security Access / ID Cards					\$3.58	
42 Security Access / ID Cards/Expedite Per Five Cards NRFCN \$203.35						
4A C Circuit Placement						
MTERCONNECTION COSTS:						
He ILEC TO CLEC CONNECTION 100 Copper Pairs (CLEC provides cable) S8F48 \$3.86 \$156.02			Per Sq. Ft. (CLEC provides cage)	NRL6O		\$5.29
Volce Grade Arrangement						
DS1 Arrangement - DCS						
DS1 Arrangement - DSX						
DS3 Arrangement - DCS		·	, , ,			4 - 7
Fiber Arrangement 12 Fiber Pairs (CLEC provides cable) S8FQR \$3.58 \$698.82						
CLEC TO CLEC CONNECTION						
Sage			12 Fiber Pairs (CLEC provides cable)	S8FQR	\$3.58	\$698.82
Section Sect			Per Cable	S8GFE	\$0.82	
Second S	56	Cable Racking and Hole for DS1	Per Cable	S8GFF	\$0.57	
Section Sect			Per Cable		\$0.50	
Connection for DS3			Per 28 Circuits (CLEC provides cable)		\$0.18	\$424.88
Connection for Optical Per Cable (CLEC provides cable) S8GFK \$0.31						
63 PRE-VISITS				S8GFK	\$0.31	
Colloc. Ser. Mgr 2nd Level						
Section Sect			Per 1/4 Hour	NRFCR	+	\$23.23
67 Floor Space Planning - 1st Level Per 1/4 Hour NRFCU \$19.24 68 CONSTRUCTION VISITS NRFCV \$19.24 69 Project Manager - 1st Level Per 1/4 Hour NRFCZ \$23.23 70 Colloc. Ser. Mgr 2nd Level Per 1/4 Hour NRFCZ \$23.23 72 AT&T-PROVISIONED FACILITIES & EQUIPMENT: CAGED TO SECULATE TO SECULATE \$9.28 75 Safety & Security Per Sq. Ft. of space used by CLEC \$86CE \$9.28 76 Floor Space Usage Per Sq. Ft. of space used by CLEC \$86CD \$5.97 77 COMMON SYSTEMS \$5.97	65	Comm. Tech - Craft	Per 1/4 Hour	NRFCS		\$19.60
68 CONSTRUCTION VISITS NRFCV \$19.24 69 Project Manager - 1st Level Per 1/4 Hour NRFCZ \$23.23 70 Colloc. Ser. Mgr 2nd Level Per 1/4 Hour NRFCZ \$23.23 71 AT&T-PROVISIONED FACILITIES & EQUIPMENT: CAGED Fer 2nd Ft. of space used by CLEC S8GCE \$9.28 73 REAL ESTATE Fer Sq. Ft. of space used by CLEC S8GCF \$9.28 75 Safety & Security Per Sq. Ft. of space used by CLEC S8GCF \$19.56 76 Floor Space Usage Per Sq. Ft. of space used by CLEC S8GCD \$5.97 77 COMMON SYSTEMS \$5.97						
69 Project Manager - 1st Level Per 1/4 Hour NRFCV \$19.24 70 Colloc. Ser. Mgr 2nd Level Per 1/4 Hour NRFCZ \$23.23 71 AT&T-PROVISIONED FACILITIES & EQUIPMENT: CAGED 73 REAL ESTATE Site Conditioning Per Sq. Ft. of space used by CLEC S8GCE \$9.28 75 Safety & Security Per Sq. Ft. of space used by CLEC S8GCF \$19.56 76 Floor Space Usage Per Sq. Ft. of space used by CLEC S8GCD \$5.97 77 COMMON SYSTEMS \$5.97			rei 1/4 nour	NKFCU	-	\$19.24
71 72 AT&T-PROVISIONED FACILITIES & EQUIPMENT: CAGED 73 REAL ESTATE 92.8 74 Site Conditioning Per Sq. Ft. of space used by CLEC \$86CE \$9.28 75 Safety & Security Per Sq. Ft. of space used by CLEC \$86CF \$19.56 76 Floor Space Usage Per Sq. Ft. of space used by CLEC \$86CD \$5.97 77 COMMON SYSTEMS \$5.97			Per 1/4 Hour	NRFCV		\$19.24
72 AT&T-PROVISIONED FACILITIES & EQUIPMENT: CAGED 73 REAL ESTATE 74 Site Conditioning Per Sq. Ft. of space used by CLEC \$86CE \$9.28 75 Safety & Security Per Sq. Ft. of space used by CLEC \$86CF \$19.56 76 Floor Space Usage Per Sq. Ft. of space used by CLEC \$8GCD \$5.97 77 COMMON SYSTEMS \$5.97	70					
73 REAL ESTATE 74 Site Conditioning Per Sq. Ft. of space used by CLEC \$8GCE \$9.28 75 Safety & Security Per Sq. Ft. of space used by CLEC \$8GCF \$19.56 76 Floor Space Usage Per Sq. Ft. of space used by CLEC \$8GCD \$5.97 77 COMMON SYSTEMS \$5.97	71					
73 REAL ESTATE 74 Site Conditioning Per Sq. Ft. of space used by CLEC \$8GCE \$9.28 75 Safety & Security Per Sq. Ft. of space used by CLEC \$8GCF \$19.56 76 Floor Space Usage Per Sq. Ft. of space used by CLEC \$8GCD \$5.97 77 COMMON SYSTEMS \$5.97	72	AT&T-PROVISIONED FACILITIES & FOLIPMENT: CAGED				
74Site ConditioningPer Sq. Ft. of space used by CLEC\$8GCE\$9.2875Safety & SecurityPer Sq. Ft. of space used by CLEC\$8GCF\$19.5676Floor Space UsagePer Sq. Ft. of space used by CLEC\$8GCD\$5.9777COMMON SYSTEMS\$5.97						
76 Floor Space Usage Per Sq. Ft. of space used by CLEC S8GCD \$5.97 77 COMMON SYSTEMS						\$9.28
77 COMMON SYSTEMS					ØE 07	\$19.56
			1 or oq. 1 t. or space used by OLEO	30000	фэ.97	
			Per Sq. Ft. of space used by CLEC	S8GCG	\$0.44	\$59.86

Rest Element Description		T	June 29, 2007		Current	
The Name					Current	
Page						
199 Pubmids - Central Offices					Recurring	Recurring Rate
Inches Person P	Line	Product Type	Rate Element Description	USOC	Rate	(Initial)
Section	79	PLANNING				
Section	80	Planning - Central Office	Per Sq. Ft. of space used by CLEC	S8GCA	\$0.09	\$7.55
Section Personal Suspension Personal	81				***	
SE Planning - Subsequent Power Calling Per Request NRPCG 52,306.00						
Second Color						
Section Provide Provided Provided Provided Provided Provided Provided Provided Provided Provided Provided Provided Provided Provided Provided Provided Provided Provided Provided Provided Provided Provid						
16						
167 Power Panel	85	Planning - Non-Standard	Per Request	NRFCH		\$1,436.00
167 Power Panel	86	POWER PROVISIONING	·			
Section Sect						
Second Power Cable and Infrastructure: Per Fower Pound SeCO \$18.75 \$3,059.60			Dar Dawar Danal	60000	¢1E 77	¢2.070.47
130 Power Cable and Infrastructure:						
22 - 20 Amp Feeds	89		Per Power Panel	S8GC9	\$18.75	\$3,659.46
Second Content	90	Power Cable and Infrastructure:				
Second Content	91	2-10 Amp Feeds	Per 2-10 Amp Power Feeds	C1F3A	\$5.83	\$1,378,83
183 230 Amp Feeds		2-20 Amp Feeds				
141 2.0 Army Freeds						
185 2-90 Amp Feeds						
100 Amp Freeds						
April	95	2-50 Amp Feeds	Per 2-50 Amp Power Feeds	S8GCV	\$9.57	\$1,954.85
197 Equipment Grounding:	96	2-100 Amp Feeds	Per 2-100 Amp Power Feeds	S8GCW	\$11.39	\$2,344.44
Security Access of Control Carlot Placement Fer Sq. Ft. of space used by CLEC S860A \$0.031 \$0.092	97		'			. ,
199 DO FOWER AMPERAGE CHARGE Per 10 Amps SBGCS \$14.62 101 Per Amp			Per Sa Et of space used by CLEC	SOCD4	\$0.00	¢0.00
TABLE TABL			i or oq. i i. or space used by CLEC	JOGDA	φυ.03	φυ.92
Tot Per Amp					ļ	
102 FIBER CABLE PLACEMENT						
102 FIBER CABLE PLACEMENT	101	Per Amp	Per Amp	S8GCR	\$10.61	
Gortral Office:					, , , , ,	
The France Conduit to Vault					1	
Total Entrance Conduit to Vault			Day Files Cable Objects	2000-		M4 C10 C-
			Per Fiber Cable Sheath	S8GDD	\$8.76	
	106	MISCELLANEOUS & OPTIONAL COST:				
108 Timing Lead (1 pair per circuit)						
100 Bits Triming	100	Timing Load (1 pair par circuit)	Par Linear Foot Par pair	COCEV	\$0.00	¢11 01
110 Space Availability Report Per Fremise NRFCM \$123.5 112 Security Access / ID Cards Per Five Cards NRFCM \$123.5 113 Security Access / ID Cards Per Five Cards NRFCM \$203.35 114 Cage Preparation Per Sq. Ft. of space used by CLEC S8GCH \$0.27 \$19.70 115 INTERCONNECTION COSTS:						
Security Access / ID Cards			()		\$3.58	
112 Security Access / ID Cards/Expedite Per Five Cards Security Access / ID Cards/Expedite Per Five Cards Security Access / ID Cards/Expedite Security Access / ID Cards/E	110	Space Availability Report	Per Premise	NRFCQ		
112 Security Access / ID Cards/Expedite Per Five Cards Security Access / ID Cards/Expedite Per Five Cards Security Access / ID Cards/Expedite Security Access / ID Cards/E	111	Security Access / ID Cards	Per Five Cards	NRFCM		\$123.35
113 Cage Proparation Per Sq. Ft. of space used by CLEC S8GCH S0.27 S19.70						
114 Cage Preparation			1 of 1 tvo cardo	MICI ON		Ψ200.00
INTERCONNECTION COSTS:						
ILEC TO CLEC CONNECTION			Per Sq. Ft. of space used by CLEC	SSGCH	\$0.27	\$19.70
117 Voice Grade Arrangement 100 Copper Pairs \$860	115	INTERCONNECTION COSTS:				
117 Voice Grade Arrangement 100 Copper Pairs \$860	116	ILEC TO CLEC CONNECTION				
118 Voice Grade Arrangement 100 Shielded Pairs \$860DS \$4.92 \$1,027.16 119 DS1 Arrangement - DCS 28 DS1 \$860DK \$297.44 \$3,613.06 120 DS1 Arrangement - DCS 28 DS1 \$860DP \$9.79 \$1,346.48 121 DS3 Arrangement - DCS 1 DS3 \$860DV \$115.56 \$2.18 122 DS3 Arrangement - DCS 1 DS3 \$860DZ \$7.14 \$803.89 123 DS3 Arrangement - DSX 1 DS3 \$860DZ \$7.14 \$803.89 124 DS3 Arrangement - DSX 1 DS3 \$860DZ \$7.14 \$803.89 125 DS3 Arrangement 12 Fiber Pairs (24 Fiber strands) \$860DZ \$7.14 \$803.89 126 GEABLE Racking and Hole for DD1 Per Cable \$80FE \$0.82 126 Cable Racking and Hole for DD1 Per Cable \$80FE \$0.57 127 Cable Racking and Hole for DS3 Per Cable \$86FG \$0.50 128 Route Design Per Cable \$86FG \$0.50 129 Connection for DS1 Per 28 Circuits \$86FC \$1.41 \$982.35 130 Connection for DS1 Per Cable \$86FB \$1.30 \$434.88 131 Connection for DS3 Per Cable \$86FB \$1.30 \$434.88 132 Connection for DS1 Per 28 Circuits \$86FB \$1.30 \$434.88 133 Connection for DS1 Per 28 Circuits \$86FB \$1.30 \$434.88 131 Connection for DS1 Per 28 Circuits \$86FB \$1.30 \$434.88 132 Time SENSITIVE ACTIVITIES \$86FB \$1.38 \$1,404.07 133 Time SENSITIVE ACTIVITIES \$86FB \$1.38 \$1,404.07 134 Colloc, Ser. Mgr 2nd Level Per 1/4 Hour NRFCR \$19.24 135 Comm. Tech - Craft Per 1/4 Hour NRFCU \$19.24 136 COLOR Ser. Mgr 2nd Level Per 1/4 Hour NRFCU \$19.24 137 Floor Space Planning - 1st Level Per 1/4 Hour NRFCU \$19.24 138 CONSTRUCTION NISITS Per (Standard Bay=10 sq ft) \$8FWC \$9.28 149 Cable Rose Per Frame (Standard Bay=10 sq ft) \$8FWG \$9.28 140 Colloc, Ser. Mgr 2nd Level Per 1/4 Hour NRFCU \$19.24 141 Colloc, Ser. Mgr 2nd Level Per 1/4 Hour NRFCU \$19.24 142 Colloc, Ser. Mgr 2nd Level Per 1/4 Hour NRFCU \$19.24 143	117	Voice Grade Arrangement	100 Copper Pairs	S8GD4	\$4 92	\$1 027 16
119 DSI Arrangement - DCS						
120 DS1 Arrangement - DSX						
121 DS3 Arrangement - DCS						
122 DS3 Arrangement - DSX					\$9.79	
Tiber Arrangement 12 Fiber Pairs (24 Fiber strands) S86ED \$6.55 \$1,779.78	121	DS3 Arrangement - DCS	1 DS3	S8GDV	\$115.58	\$2,181.58
Tiber Arrangement	122	DS3 Arrangement - DSX	1 DS3	S8GDZ	\$7 14	\$603.89
124 CLEC TO CLEC CONNECTION Per Cable S8GFE \$0.82 125 Cable Racking and Hole for Optical Per Cable S8GFF \$0.57 127 Cable Racking and Hole for DS1 Per Cable S8GFF \$0.57 128 Route Design Per Cable S8GFF \$0.57 128 Route Design Per Cable S8GFG \$0.50 129 Connection for DS1 Per Cable NRFCX \$424.88 129 Connection for DS1 Per Cable S8GFC \$1.41 \$982.35 130 Connection for DS3 Per Circuit S8GFD \$1.30 \$433.86 131 Connection for Optical (Fiber) Per Cable S8GFB \$1.38 \$1,404.07 132 TME SENSITIVE ACTIVITIES Per Cable S8GFB \$1.38 \$1,404.07 131 TME SENSITIVE ACTIVITIES Per 1/4 Hour NRFCR \$23.23 135 Comm. Tech - Craft Per 1/4 Hour NRFCS \$19.00 136 CO Manager - Ist Level Per 1/4 Hour NRFCT \$19.72 137 Floor Space Planning - 1st Level Per 1/4 Hour NRFCU \$19.24 138 CONSTRUCTION VISITS Per 1/4 Hour NRFCU \$19.24 140 Colloc. Ser. Mgr 2nd Level Per 1/4 Hour NRFCU \$19.24 141 CLEC-PROVISIONED FACILITIES & EQUIPMENT: CLEC-PROVISIONED FACILITIES & EQUIPMENT: CLEC-PROVISIONED FACILITIES & EQUIPMENT: CLEC-PROVISIONED FACILITIES & EQUIPMENT: Per Frame (Standard Bay=10 sq ft) S8FWC \$92.81 141 CLEC-PROVISIONED FACILITIES & EQUIPMENT: Per Frame (Standard Bay=10 sq ft) S8FWC \$92.81 142 Common Systems - Cageless Per Frame (Standard Bay=10 sq ft) S8FWC \$93.55 146 Floor Space Usage Per Frame (Standard Bay=10 sq ft) S8FWC \$93.55 \$760.45 147 COMMON SYSTEMS Per Frame (Standard Bay=10 sq ft) S8FWE \$9.35 \$760.45 148 Common Systems - Cageless Per Frame (Standard Bay=10 sq ft) S8FWE \$9.35 \$760.45 149 PLANNING Per Request NRFCJ \$4.601.35 \$76.45 149 PLANNING Per Request NRFCJ \$4.601.35 \$76.45 149 Planning - Substequent Inter. Cabling Per Request NRFCG \$2.286.10 140 Planning - Substequent Power Cabling Per Request NRFCG \$2.286.10						
125 Cable Racking and Hole for Optical Per Cable S8GFE \$0.82			12 Fiber Fail's (24 Fiber Strainus)	SOGED	φ0.55	\$1,779.70
126 Cable Racking and Hole for DS1						
127 Cable Racking and Hole for DS3 Per Cable S8GFG \$0.50						
127 Cable Racking and Hole for DS3 Per Cable S8GFG \$0.50	126	Cable Racking and Hole for DS1	Per Cable	S8GFF	\$0.57	
Route Design				S8GFG		
129					ψ0.00	
130 Connection for DS3 Per Circuit S8GFD \$1.30 \$433.86 131 Connection for Optical (Fiber) Per Cable S8GFB \$1.31 \$1.404.07 132 TIME SENSITIVE ACTIVITIES		0 (504	Por 39 Circuito		04.44	
131 Connection for Optical (Fiber)						
132 TIME SENSITIVE ACTIVITIES						
133 PRE-VISITS	131	Connection for Optical (Fiber)	Per Cable	S8GFB	\$1.38	\$1,404.07
133 PRE-VISITS	132	TIME SENSITIVE ACTIVITIES				
134 Colloc. Ser. Mgr 2nd Level Per 1/4 Hour NRFCR \$23.23 135 Comm. Tech - Craft Per 1/4 Hour NRFCS \$19.60 136 CO Manager - 1st Level Per 1/4 Hour NRFCT \$19.72 137 Floor Space Planning - 1st Level Per 1/4 Hour NRFCU \$19.24 138 CONSTRUCTION VISITS CONSTRUCTION VISITS Per 1/4 Hour NRFCV \$19.24 140 Colloc. Ser. Mgr 2nd Level Per 1/4 Hour NRFCZ \$23.23 141 CLEC-PROVISIONED FACILITIES & EQUIPMENT: CAGELESS CLEC-PROVISIONED FACILITIES & EQUIPMENT: CAGELESS CLEC-PROVISIONED FACILITIES & EQUIPMENT: CAGELESS Per Frame (Standard Bay=10 sq ft) S8FWG \$19.24 145 Safety & Security Per Frame (Standard Bay=10 sq ft) S8FWG \$19.5.57 146 Floor Space Usage Per Frame (Standard Bay=10 sq ft) S8FWG \$19.5.57 147 COMMON SYSTEMS Per Frame (Standard Bay=10 sq ft) S8FWE \$9.35 \$760.45 149 PLANNING Per Frame (Standard Bay=10 sq ft) S8GCB \$1.13 \$75.54 151 Planning - Central Office Per Frame (Standard Bay=10 sq ft) SRFCC \$2.267.04 152 Planning - Subsequent Inter. Cabling Per Request NRFCE \$2.267.04 154 Planning - Subsequent Power Cabling Per Request NRFCF \$2.306.10 155 Planning - Subsequent Power Cabling Per Request NRFCF \$2.306.10 156 Planning - Subse, Inter/Power Cabling Per Request NRFCG \$2.288.00 157 NRFCG \$2.288.00 NRFCG \$2.288.00 158 Planning - Subse, Inter/Power Cabling Per Request NRFCF \$2.288.00 157 NRFCF \$2.288.00 NRFCF \$2.288.00 158 Planning - Subse, Inter/Power Cabling Per Request NRFCF \$2.288.00 159 Planning - Subse, Inter/Power Cabling Per Request NRFCF \$2.288.00 150 Part Power Cabling Per Request NRFCF \$2.288.00 NRFCG \$2.288.00 NRFCF \$2.288.00						
136 Comm. Tech - Craft			Per 1/4 Hour	NDECD		ർഗാ റാ
136 CO Manager - 1st Level Per 1/4 Hour NRFCT \$19.72 137 Floor Space Planning - 1st Level Per 1/4 Hour NRFCU \$19.24 138 COMSTRUCTION VISITS COMSTRUCTION VISITS 139 Project Manager - 1st Level Per 1/4 Hour NRFCV \$19.24 140 Colloc. Ser. Mgr 2nd Level Per 1/4 Hour NRFCZ \$23.23 141 CLEC-PROVISIONED FACILITIES & EQUIPMENT: CAGELESS					1	
The composition of the composi					1	
138 CONSTRUCTION VISITS Project Manager - 1st Level Per 1/4 Hour NRFCV \$19.24 140 Colloc. Ser. Mgr 2nd Level Per 1/4 Hour NRFCZ \$23.23 141 CLEC-PROVISIONED FACILITIES & EQUIPMENT: CAGELESS						
138 CONSTRUCTION VISITS Project Manager - 1st Level Per 1/4 Hour NRFCV \$19.24 140 Colloc. Ser. Mgr 2nd Level Per 1/4 Hour NRFCZ \$23.23 141 CLEC-PROVISIONED FACILITIES & EQUIPMENT: CAGELESS	137	Floor Space Planning - 1st Level	Per 1/4 Hour	NRFCU		\$19.24
139 Project Manager - 1st Level						
140 Colloc. Ser. Mgr 2nd Level Per 1/4 Hour NRFCZ \$23.23 141 CLEC-PROVISIONED FACILITIES & EQUIPMENT: CAGELESS			Per 1/4 Hour	NRECV		¢10 24
CLEC-PROVISIONED FACILITIES & EQUIPMENT: 142 CAGELESS					1	
CLEC-PROVISIONED FACILITIES & EQUIPMENT: 142 CAGELESS		Colloc. Ser. Mgr 2nd Level	Per 1/4 Hour	NRFCZ	1	\$23.23
142 CAGELESS REAL ESTATE 144 Site Conditioning Per Frame (Standard Bay=10 sq ft) S8FWC \$92.81 145 Safety & Security Per Frame (Standard Bay=10 sq ft) S8FWG \$195.57 146 Floor Space Usage Per Frame (Standard Bay=10 sq ft) S8F9C \$64.21 147 COMMON SYSTEMS S8FWE \$9.35 \$760.45 148 Common Systems - Cageless Per Frame (Standard Bay=10 sq ft) S8FWE \$9.35 \$760.45 149 PLANNING S8GCB \$1.13 \$75.54 150 Planning - Central Office Per Frame (Standard Bay=10 sq ft) S8GCB \$1.13 \$75.54 151 Planning - Subsequent Inter. Cabling Per Request NRFCJ \$4,601.93 152 Planning - Subsequent Power Cabling Per Request NRFCF \$2,267.04 153 Planning - Subsequent Power Cabling Per Request NRFCF \$2,286.10 154 Planning - Subs. Inter./Power Cabling Per Request NRFCG \$2,284.60	141					
142 CAGELESS REAL ESTATE 144 Site Conditioning Per Frame (Standard Bay=10 sq ft) S8FWC \$92.81 145 Safety & Security Per Frame (Standard Bay=10 sq ft) S8FWG \$195.57 146 Floor Space Usage Per Frame (Standard Bay=10 sq ft) S8F9C \$64.21 147 COMMON SYSTEMS S8FWE \$9.35 \$760.45 148 Common Systems - Cageless Per Frame (Standard Bay=10 sq ft) S8FWE \$9.35 \$760.45 149 PLANNING S8GCB \$1.13 \$75.54 150 Planning - Central Office Per Frame (Standard Bay=10 sq ft) S8GCB \$1.13 \$75.54 151 Planning - Subsequent Inter. Cabling Per Request NRFCJ \$4,601.93 152 Planning - Subsequent Power Cabling Per Request NRFCF \$2,267.04 153 Planning - Subsequent Power Cabling Per Request NRFCF \$2,286.10 154 Planning - Subs. Inter./Power Cabling Per Request NRFCG \$2,284.60		CLEC-PROVISIONED FACILITIES & EQUIPMENT:				
143 REAL ESTATE 144 Site Conditioning Per Frame (Standard Bay=10 sq ft) S8FWC \$92.81 145 Safety & Security Per Frame (Standard Bay=10 sq ft) S8FWG \$195.57 146 Floor Space Usage Per Frame (Standard Bay=10 sq ft) S8F9C \$64.21 147 COMMON SYSTEMS S8FWE \$9.35 \$760.45 148 Common Systems - Cageless Per Frame (Standard Bay=10 sq ft) S8FWE \$9.35 \$760.45 149 PLANNING Per Frame (Standard Bay=10 sq ft) S8GCB \$1.13 \$75.54 150 Planning - Central Office Per Frame (Standard Bay=10 sq ft) S8GCB \$1.13 \$75.54 151 Planning - Subsequent Inter. Cabling Per Request NRFCJ \$2,267.04 152 Planning - Subsequent Power Cabling Per Request NRFCF \$2,2306.10 154 Planning - Subs. Inter./Power Cabling Per Request NRFCG \$2,884.60	142					
144 Site Conditioning Per Frame (Standard Bay=10 sq ft) S8FWC \$92.81 145 Safety & Security Per Frame (Standard Bay=10 sq ft) S8FWG \$195.57 146 Floor Space Usage Per Frame (Standard Bay=10 sq ft) S8F9C \$64.21 147 COMMON SYSTEMS S8FWE \$9.35 \$760.45 148 Common Systems - Cageless Per Frame (Standard Bay=10 sq ft) S8FWE \$9.35 \$760.45 149 PLANNING S8GCB \$1.13 \$75.54 150 Planning - Central Office Per Frame (Standard Bay=10 sq ft) S8GCB \$1.13 \$75.54 151 Planning - Subsequent Inter. Cabling Per Request NRFCJ \$4,601.93 152 Planning - Subsequent Power Cabling Per Request NRFCF \$2,2306.10 153 Planning - Subsequent Power Cabling Per Request NRFCF \$2,306.10 154 Planning - Subs. Inter./Power Cabling Per Request NRFCG \$2,284.60				<u> </u>		
145 Safety & Security Per Frame (Standard Bay=10 sq ft) \$8FWG \$195.57 146 Floor Space Usage Per Frame (Standard Bay=10 sq ft) \$8F9C \$64.21 147 COMMON SYSTEMS \$18 Common Systems - Cageless Per Frame (Standard Bay=10 sq ft) \$8FWE \$9.35 \$760.45 149 PLANNING \$150 Planning - Central Office Per Frame (Standard Bay=10 sq ft) \$8GCB \$1.13 \$75.54 151 Planning - Central Office Per Request NRFCJ \$4,601.93 152 Planning - Subsequent Inter. Cabling Per Request NRFCE \$2,267.04 153 Planning - Subsequent Power Cabling Per Request NRFCF \$2,306.10 154 Planning - Subs. Inter./Power Cabling Per Request NRFCG \$2,884.60		-	Por Framo (Standard Pay 10 ag 4)	COEWO		₱ 00.04
146 Floor Space Usage Per Frame (Standard Bay=10 sq ft) S8F9C \$64.21 147 COMMON SYSTEMS S8FWE \$9.35 \$760.45 148 Common Systems - Cageless Per Frame (Standard Bay=10 sq ft) S8FWE \$9.35 \$760.45 149 PLANNING Per Frame (Standard Bay=10 sq ft) S8GCB \$1.13 \$75.54 150 Planning - Central Office Per Request NRFCJ \$4,601.93 151 Planning - Subsequent Inter. Cabling Per Request NRFCE \$2,267.04 153 Planning - Subsequent Power Cabling Per Request NRFCF \$2,306.10 154 Planning - Subs. Inter./Power Cabling Per Request NRFCG \$2,884.60					1	
147 COMMON SYSTEMS Per Frame (Standard Bay=10 sq ft) S8FWE \$9.35 \$760.45 149 PLANNING Per Frame (Standard Bay=10 sq ft) S8GCB \$1.13 \$75.54 150 Planning - Central Office Per Frame (Standard Bay=10 sq ft) S8GCB \$1.13 \$75.54 151 Planning Per Request NRFCJ \$4,601.93 152 Planning - Subsequent Inter. Cabling Per Request NRFCE \$2,267.04 153 Planning - Subsequent Power Cabling Per Request NRFCF \$2,306.10 154 Planning - Subs. Inter./Power Cabling Per Request NRFCG \$2,884.60						\$195.57
147 COMMON SYSTEMS Per Frame (Standard Bay=10 sq ft) S8FWE \$9.35 \$760.45 149 PLANNING Per Frame (Standard Bay=10 sq ft) S8GCB \$1.13 \$75.54 150 Planning - Central Office Per Frame (Standard Bay=10 sq ft) S8GCB \$1.13 \$75.54 151 Planning Per Request NRFCJ \$4,601.93 152 Planning - Subsequent Inter. Cabling Per Request NRFCE \$2,267.04 153 Planning - Subsequent Power Cabling Per Request NRFCF \$2,306.10 154 Planning - Subs. Inter./Power Cabling Per Request NRFCG \$2,884.60	146	Floor Space Usage	Per Frame (Standard Bay=10 sq ft)	S8F9C	\$64.21	
148 Common Systems - Cageless Per Frame (Standard Bay=10 sq ft) S8FWE \$9.35 \$760.45 149 PLANNING Total Common Systems - Cageless Per Frame (Standard Bay=10 sq ft) S8GCB \$1.13 \$75.54 150 Planning - Central Office Per Request NRFCJ \$4,601.93 152 Planning - Subsequent Inter. Cabling Per Request NRFCE \$2,267.04 153 Planning - Subsequent Power Cabling Per Request NRFCF \$2,306.10 154 Planning - Subs. Inter./Power Cabling Per Request NRFCG \$2,884.60			, , , , , , , , , , , , , , , , , , , ,		· ·	
149 PLANNING 150 Planning - Central Office Per Frame (Standard Bay=10 sq ft) \$86CB \$1.13 \$75.54 151 Planning Per Request NRFCJ \$4,601.93 152 Planning - Subsequent Inter. Cabling Per Request NRFCE \$2,267.04 153 Planning - Subsequent Power Cabling Per Request NRFCF \$2,306.10 154 Planning - Subs. Inter./Power Cabling Per Request NRFCG \$2,884.60			Per Frame (Standard Bay=10 sq ft)	SOEWE	\$0.35	\$760.45
150 Planning - Central Office Per Frame (Standard Bay=10 sq ft) S8GCB \$1.13 \$75.54 151 Planning Per Request NRFCJ \$4,601.93 152 Planning - Subsequent Inter. Cabling Per Request NRFCE \$2,267.04 153 Planning - Subsequent Power Cabling Per Request NRFCF \$2,306.10 154 Planning - Subs. Inter./Power Cabling Per Request NRFCG \$2,884.60			. S ramo (Gianadia Bay=10 39 It)	JOI WE	ψ9.33	ψ100.43
151 Planning Per Request NRFCJ \$4,601.93 152 Planning - Subsequent Inter. Cabling Per Request NRFCE \$2,267.04 153 Planning - Subsequent Power Cabling Per Request NRFCF \$2,306.10 154 Planning - Subs. Inter./Power Cabling Per Request NRFCG \$2,884.60					1	_
152Planning - Subsequent Inter. CablingPer RequestNRFCE\$2,267.04153Planning - Subsequent Power CablingPer RequestNRFCF\$2,306.10154Planning - Subs. Inter./Power CablingPer RequestNRFCG\$2,884.60					\$1.13	
152Planning - Subsequent Inter. CablingPer RequestNRFCE\$2,267.04153Planning - Subsequent Power CablingPer RequestNRFCF\$2,306.10154Planning - Subs. Inter./Power CablingPer RequestNRFCG\$2,884.60			Per Request	NRFCJ		
153Planning - Subsequent Power CablingPer RequestNRFCF\$2,306.10154Planning - Subs. Inter./Power CablingPer RequestNRFCG\$2,884.60						
154 Planning - Subs. Inter./Power Cabling Per Request NRFCG \$2,884.60						
155 Planning - Non-StandardPer RequestNRFCH\$1,436.00						
	155	Planning - Non-Standard	Per Request	NRFCH		\$1,436.00

		June 29, 2007		Current Monthly Recurring	Current Non- Recurring Rate
Line	Product Type	Rate Element Description	USOC	Rate	(Initial)
	POWER PROVISIONING Power Panel:				
	50 Amp	Per Power Panel (CLEC Provided)	NONE		
	200 Amp	Per Power Panel (CLEC Provided)	NONE		
	Power Cable and Infrastructure: Power Cable Rack	Per Four Power Cables or Quad	NONE		
	2-10 Amp Feeds	Per 2-10 Amp Power Feeds (CLEC Provided)	C1F34	\$0.25	\$48.23
163	2-20 Amp Feeds	Per 2-20 Amp Power Feeds (CLEC Provided)	S8GF1	\$0.25	\$48.23
	2-30 Amp Feeds	Per 2-30 Amp Power Feeds (CLEC Provided)	C1F35	\$0.25	
	2-40 Amp Feeds 2-50 Amp Feeds	Per 2-40 Amp Power Feeds (CLEC Provided) Per 2-50 Amp Power Feeds (CLEC Provided)	C1F36 S8GF2	\$0.25 \$0.25	
	2-100 Amp Feeds	Per 2-100 Amp Power Feeds (CLEC Provided)	S8GF3	\$0.25	
	Equipment Grounding:				
	Ground Cable Placement	Per Frame	S8GDB	\$0.33	\$15.32
	DC POWER AMPERAGE CHARGE HVAC	Per 10 Amps	S8GCS	\$14.62	
	Per Amp	Per Amp	S8GCR	\$10.61	
	CEV, HUT & Cabinets	Per 2 inch mounting space	S8GCT	\$1.27	
	FIBER CABLE PLACEMENT				
	Central Office: Fiber Cable	Per Fiber Cable Sheath (CLEC Vendor Pulls Cable)	S8FQ9	\$4.85	\$809.13
	Entrance Conduit	Per Fiber Cable Sheath	S8FW5	\$8.76	
178	CEV, HUT & Cabinets:			, , , ,	
	Fiber Cable Placement	Per Fiber Cable Sheath	S8GDH	***	\$53.58
	Entrance Conduit MISCELLANEOUS & OPTIONAL COST:	Per Fiber Cable Sheath	S8GDJ	\$2.61	
	MISCELLANEOUS & OPTIONAL COST: MISCELLANEOUS COSTS				
	Timing Lead (1 pair per circuit)	Per Linear Foot, Per pair	S8F45	\$0.08	\$14.81
	Bits Timing	Based on two (2) leads per circuit	S8FQT	\$3.58	
	Space Availability Report	Per Premise	NRFCQ		\$168.04
	Security Access / ID Cards Security Access / ID Cards/Expedite	Per Five Cards Per Five Cards	NRFCM NRFCN		\$123.35 \$203.35
	CAGELESS / POT BAY OPTIONS	1 of the saids	MINI ON		Ψ200.00
	Standard Equipment Bay	Each (CLEC Provided)	NONE		
	Non-Standard Cabinet Bay	Each (CLEC Provided)	NONE		
	VF/DS0 Termination Panel VF/DS0 Termination Module	Each (CLEC Provided) Each (CLEC Provided)	NONE NONE		
	DDP-1 Panel	Each (CLEC Provided)	NONE		
	DDP-1 Jack Access Card	Each (CLEC Provided)	NONE		
	DS3/STS-1 Interconnect Panel	Each (CLEC Provided)	NONE		
	DS3 Interconnect Module Fiber Optic Splitter Panel	Each (CLEC Provided) Each (CLEC Provided)	NONE NONE		
	Fiber Termination Dual Module	Each (CLEC Provided)	NONE		
199	CEV, HUT, CABINET				
	24 Foot CEV	2 Inch Mounting Space	S8GE3	\$1.64	
	16 Foot CEV Maxi-Hut	2 Inch Mounting Space 2 Inch Mounting Space	S8GE4 S8GE1	\$1.77 \$0.77	
	Mini-Hut	2 Inch Mounting Space	S8GE2	\$1.33	
	Large Cabinet	2 Inch Mounting Space	S8GEX	\$1.63	
	Medium Cabinet	2 Inch Mounting Space	S8GEY	\$2.19	
	Small Cabinet INTERCONNECTION COSTS:	2 Inch Mounting Space	S8GEZ	\$3.29	
	ILEC TO CLEC CONNECTION				
	Voice Grade Arrangement	100 Copper Pairs (CLEC provides cable)	S8F3E	\$3.86	
	Voice Grade Arrangement	100 Shielded Pairs (CLEC provides cable)	S8FWV	\$3.86	
	DS1 Arrangement - DCS DS1 Arrangement - DSX	28 DS1 (CLEC provides cable) 28 DS1 (CLEC provides cable)	S8F2J S8F2P	\$295.42 \$6.07	
	DS3 Arrangement - DCS	1 DS3 (CLEC provides cable)	S8F21	\$115.30	
	DS3 Arrangement - DSX	1 DS3 (CLEC provides cable)	S8F25	\$5.69	
	Fiber Arrangement CLEC TO CLEC CONNECTION	12 Fiber Pairs (CLEC provides cable)	S8F49	\$3.76	\$495.49
	Cable Racking and Hole for Optical	Per Cable	S8GFE	\$0.82	
	Cable Racking and Hole for DS1	Per Cable	S8GFF	\$0.57	
	Cable Racking and Hole for DS3	Per Cable	S8GFG	\$0.50	
	Route Design	Por 29 Circuito (CLEC associdas achia)	NRFCX	60.40	\$424.88
221	Connection for DS1 Connection for DS3	Per 28 Circuits (CLEC provides cable) Per Circuit (CLEC provides cable)	S8GFL S8GFM	\$0.18 \$0.12	
	Connection for Optical	Per Cable (CLEC provides cable)	S8GFN	\$0.31	
224	PROJECT MANAGEMENT	,			
	CEV, HUT & CABINET	Des Of EO Assiliantia	NETO		****
	Project Coordination TIME SENSITIVE ACTIVITIES	Per CLEC Application	NRFCK		\$631.17
	PRE-VISITS				
229	Colloc. Ser. Mgr 2nd Level	Per 1/4 Hour	NRFCR		\$23.23
	Comm. Tech - Craft	Per 1/4 Hour	NRFCS		\$19.60
	CO Manager - 1st Level Floor Space Planning - 1st Level	Per 1/4 Hour Per 1/4 Hour	NRFCT NRFCU		\$19.72 \$19.24
	CONSTRUCTION VISITS	I OI I/TITIOUI	MINI OU		φ19.24
234	Project Manager - 1st Level	Per 1/4 Hour	NRFCV		\$19.24
	Colloc. Ser. Mgr 2nd Level	Per 1/4 Hour	NRFCZ		\$23.23
236					

		June 29, 2007		Current Monthly Recurring	Current Non- Recurring Rate
Line	Product Type AT&T-PROVISIONED FACILITIES & EQUIPMENT:	Rate Element Description	USOC	Rate	(Initial)
	CAGELESS				
	REAL ESTATE Site Conditioning	Per Frame (Standard Bay=10 sq ft)	S8GCL		\$92.81
240	Safety & Security	Per Frame (Standard Bay=10 sq ft)	S8GCN		\$195.57
	Floor Space Usage	Per Frame (Standard Bay=10 sq ft)	S8GCK	\$64.21	
	COMMON SYSTEMS Common Systems - Cageless	Per Frame (Standard Bay=10 sq ft)	S8GCM	\$9.35	\$760.45
244	PLANNING	, , ,			
	Planning - Central Office	Per Frame (Standard Bay=10 sq ft) Per Request	SSGCB	\$1.13	
	Planning Planning - Subsequent Inter. Cabling	Per Request Per Request	NRFCJ NRFCE		\$4,601.93 \$2,267.04
248	Planning - Subsequent Power Cabling	Per Request	NRFCF		\$2,306.10
	Planning - Subs. Inter./Power Cabling	Per Request	NRFCG NRFCH		\$2,884.60
	Planning - Non-Standard POWER PROVISIONING	Per Request	NRFCH		\$1,436.00
252	Power Panel:				
	50 Amp	Per Power Panel	S8GC8 S8GC9	\$15.77	
	200 Amp Power Cable and Infrastructure:	Per Power Panel	S8GC9	\$18.75	\$3,659.46
256	2-10 Amp Feeds	Per 2-10 Amp Power Feeds	C1F3D	\$5.83	
	2-20 Amp Feeds	Per 2-20 Amp Power Feeds	S8GCX	\$7.74	
	2-30 Amp Feeds 2-40 Amp Feeds	Per 2-30 Amp Power Feeds Per 2-40 Amp Power Feeds	C1F3E C1F3F	\$8.35 \$8.96	
	2-50 Amp Feeds	Per 2-50 Amp Power Feeds	S8GCY	\$9.57	\$2,749.10
	2-100 Amp Feeds	Per 2-100 Amp Power Feeds	S8GCZ	\$11.39	\$3,236.32
	Equipment Grounding: Ground Cable Placement	Per Frame	S8GDB	\$0.33	\$15.32
264	DC POWER AMPERAGE CHARGE		3333	ψ0.00	ψ.σ.σ. <u>σ</u>
	HVAC	Per 10 Amps	S8GCS	\$14.62	
	Per Amp CEV, HUT & Cabinets	Per Amp Per 2 inch mounting space	S8GCR S8GCT	\$10.61 \$1.27	
	FIBER CABLE PLACEMENT	Tot 2 mon mounting opace	5555.	ψ1.27	
	Central Office:	Bu Files Oakla Olasath	20205	0.1.05	# 4 040 0
	Fiber Cable Entrance Conduit	Per Fiber Cable Sheath Per Fiber Cable Sheath	S8GDE S8GDD	\$4.85 \$8.76	
	CEV, HUT & Cabinets:	. or ribor dubio direction	3333	\$6.75	
	Fiber Cable Placement	Per Fiber Cable Sheath	S8GDH	# 0.04	\$53.58
	Entrance Conduit MISCELLANEOUS & OPTIONAL COST:	Per Fiber Cable Sheath	S8GDJ	\$2.61	
	MISCELLANEOUS COSTS				
	Timing Lead (1 pair per circuit)	Per Linear Foot, Per pair	S8GEK	\$0.08	
	Bits Timing Space Availability Report	Based on two (2) leads per circuit Per Premise	S8GEJ NRFCQ	\$3.58	\$698.82 \$168.04
280	Security Access / ID Cards	Per Five Cards	NRFCM		\$123.35
	Security Access / ID Cards/Expedite	Per Five Cards	NRFCN		\$203.35
	CAGELESS / POT BAY OPTIONS Standard Equipment Bay	Each	NRFCO	\$8.89	\$721.28
284	Non-Standard Cabinet Bay	Each	NRFCP	\$17.78	\$3,470.81
	VF/DS0 Termination Panel/Module	Each	S8GE5	\$3.10	
	DDP-1 Panel/Jack Access Card DS3/STS-1 Interconnect Panel	Each Each	S8GE6 S8GE7	\$8.08 \$2.38	
288	DS3 Interconnect Module	Each	S8GE8	\$0.45	\$87.35
	Fiber Optic Splitter Panel	Each	\$8GE9	\$1.52	
	Fiber Termination Dual Module CEV, HUT, CABINET	Each	S8GFA	\$1.37	\$267.88
292	24 Foot CEV	2 Inch Mounting Space	S8GE3	\$1.64	
	16 Foot CEV Maxi-Hut	2 Inch Mounting Space 2 Inch Mounting Space	S8GE4	\$1.77 \$0.77	
	Mini-Hut	2 Inch Mounting Space 2 Inch Mounting Space	S8GE1 S8GE2	\$0.77 \$1.33	
296	Large Cabinet	2 Inch Mounting Space	S8GEX	\$1.63	
	Medium Cabinet Small Cabinet	2 Inch Mounting Space 2 Inch Mounting Space	S8GEY S8GEZ	\$2.19 \$3.29	
	INTERCONNECTION COSTS:	2 Inch Mounting Space	S8GEZ	\$3.29	
300	ILEC TO CLEC CONNECTION				
	Voice Grade Arrangement Voice Grade Arrangement	100 Copper Pairs 100 Shielded Pairs	S8GD6 S8GD7	\$4.92 \$4.92	
	DS1 Arrangement - DCS	28 DS1	S8GD7 S8GDL	\$4.92 \$297.44	
304	DS1 Arrangement - DSX	28 DS1	S8GDQ	\$9.79	\$1,346.48
	DS3 Arrangement - DCS DS3 Arrangement - DSX	1 DS3	S8GDW S8CD4	\$115.58	
	Fiber Arrangement	12 Fiber Pairs (24 Fiber Strands)	S8GD1 S8GEE	\$7.14 \$6.55	
308	CLEC TO CLEC CONNECTION	, , , , , , , , , , , , , , , , , , ,			
	Cable Racking and Hole for Optical	Per Cable Per Cable	S8GFE S8GFE	\$0.82 \$0.57	
	Cable Racking and Hole for DS1 Cable Racking and Hole for DS3	Per Cable Per Cable	S8GFF S8GFG	\$0.57 \$0.50	
312	Route Design		NRFCX		\$424.88
	Connection for DS1	Per 28 Circuits	S8GFC S8GFD	\$1.41 \$1.20	
	Connection for DS3	Per Circuit Per Cable	S8GFD S8GFB	\$1.30 \$1.38	\$433.86 \$1,404.07

				Current Monthly Recurring	Current Non- Recurring Rate
Line		Rate Element Description	USOC	Rate	(Initial)
	PROJECT MANAGEMENT				
	CEV, HUT & CABINET Project Coordination	Per CLEC Application	NRFCK		\$631.17
	TIME SENSITIVE ACTIVITIES	Per CLEC Application	NKFCK		φ031.17
321	Colloc. Ser. Mgr 2nd Level	Per 1/4 Hour	NRFCR		\$23.23
322		Per 1/4 Hour	NRFCS		\$19.60
323		Per 1/4 Hour	NRFCT		\$19.72
324	Floor Space Planning - 1st Level CONSTRUCTION VISITS	Per 1/4 Hour	NRFCU		\$19.24
325	Project Manager - 1st Level	Per 1/4 Hour	NRFCV		\$19.24
327	Colloc. Ser. Mgr 2nd Level	Per 1/4 Hour	NRFCZ		\$23.23
328	Collod: Coll. High. Elid Edvol	1011/11/001	11111 02		Ψ20.20
329	CLEC-PROVISIONED FACILITIES & EQUIPMENT: CAGED COMMON				
	REAL ESTATE				
331	Site Conditioning	Per Frame (Standard Bay=10 sq ft)	S8FWC		\$92.81
332	Safety & Security	Per Frame (Standard Bay=10 sq ft)	S8FWG		\$195.57
	Floor Space Usage	Per Linear Foot	S8GCO	\$24.87	
	COMMON SYSTEMS			A 0.00	0004.0
	Common Systems - Common PLANNING	Per Linear Foot	S8GCP	\$3.62	\$294.37
	Planning - Central Office	Per Linear Foot	S8GCC	\$0.44	\$29.24
	Planning - Certifal Office	Per Request	NRFCJ	φυ.44	\$4,601.93
339	Planning - Subsequent Inter. Cabling	Per Request	NRFCE		\$2,267.04
340	Planning - Subsequent Power Cabling	Per Request	NRFCF		\$2,306.10
341	Planning - Subs. Inter./Power Cabling	Per Request	NRFCG		\$2,884.60
		Per Request	NRFCH		\$1,436.00
_	Power Panel:	D. D D (OL FO	NONE		
345	50 Amp 200 Amp	Per Power Panel (CLEC provides) Per Power Panel (CLEC provides)	NONE NONE		
	Power Cable and Infrastructure:	Per Power Parier (CLEC provides)	NONE		
	Power Cable Rack	Per Four Power Cables or Quad	NONE		
	2-10 Amp Feeds	Per 2-10 Amp Power Feeds (CLEC Provided)	C1F31	\$0.25	\$48.23
350	2-20 Amp Feeds	Per 2-20 Amp Power Feeds (CLEC Provided)	S8GF1	\$0.25	\$48.23
	2-30 Amp Feeds	Per 2-30 Amp Power Feeds (CLEC Provided)	C1F32	\$0.25	\$48.23
	2-40 Amp Feeds	Per 2-40 Amp Power Feeds (CLEC Provided)	C1F33	\$0.25	
	2-50 Amp Feeds	Per 2-50 Amp Power Feeds (CLEC Provided)	S8GF2	\$0.25	
	2-100 Amp Feeds Equipment Grounding:	Per 2-100 Amp Power Feeds (CLEC Provided)	S8GF3	\$0.25	\$48.23
356	Ground Cable Placement	Per Linear Foot	S8GDC	\$0.13	\$5.93
	DC POWER AMPERAGE CHARGE		00020	44.10	70.00
358	HVAC	Per 10 Amps	S8GCS	\$14.62	
		Per Amp	S8GCR	\$10.61	
	FIBER CABLE PLACEMENT				
361	Central Office:	Der Fiber Ceble Sheeth (CLEC Vender Bulle Ceble)	SSECO	₽4.0E	£000.12
362	Fiber Cable	Per Fiber Cable Sheath (CLEC Vendor Pulls Cable)	S8FQ9	\$4.85 \$8.76	\$809.13
362 363	Fiber Cable Entrance Conduit	Per Fiber Cable Sheath (CLEC Vendor Pulls Cable) Per Fiber Cable Sheath	S8FQ9 S8FW5	\$4.85 \$8.76	\$809.13
362 363	Fiber Cable	,			\$809.13
362 363 364 365 366	Fiber Cable Entrance Conduit MISCELLANEOUS & OPTIONAL COST: MISCELLANEOUS COSTS Timing Lead (1 pair per circuit)	Per Fiber Cable Sheath Per Linear Foot, Per pair	\$8FW5 \$8F45	\$8.76	\$14.81
362 363 364 365 366 367	Fiber Cable Entrance Conduit MISCELLANEOUS & OPTIONAL COST: MISCELLANEOUS COSTS Timing Lead (1 pair per circuit) Bits Timing	Per Fiber Cable Sheath Per Linear Foot, Per pair Based on two (2) leads per circuit	\$8FW5 \$8F45 \$8FQT	\$8.76	\$14.81 \$698.82
362 363 364 365 366 367 368	Fiber Cable Entrance Conduit MISCELLANEOUS & OPTIONAL COST: MISCELLANEOUS COSTS Timing Lead (1 pair per circuit) Bits Timing Space Availability Report	Per Fiber Cable Sheath Per Linear Foot, Per pair Based on two (2) leads per circuit Per Premise	S8FW5 S8F45 S8FQT NRFCQ	\$8.76	\$14.81 \$698.82 \$168.04
362 363 364 365 366 367 368 369	Fiber Cable Entrance Conduit MISCELLANEOUS & OPTIONAL COST: MISCELLANEOUS COSTS Timing Lead (1 pair per circuit) Bits Timing Space Availability Report Security Access / ID Cards	Per Fiber Cable Sheath Per Linear Foot, Per pair Based on two (2) leads per circuit Per Premise Per Five Cards	S8FW5 S8F45 S8FQT NRFCQ NRFCM	\$8.76	\$14.81 \$698.82 \$168.04 \$123.35
362 363 364 365 366 367 368 369 370	Fiber Cable Entrance Conduit MISCELLANEOUS & OPTIONAL COST: MISCELLANEOUS COSTS Timing Lead (1 pair per circuit) Bits Timing Space Availability Report Security Access / ID Cards Security Access / ID Cards/Expedite	Per Fiber Cable Sheath Per Linear Foot, Per pair Based on two (2) leads per circuit Per Premise	S8FW5 S8F45 S8FQT NRFCQ	\$8.76	\$14.81 \$698.82 \$168.04
362 363 364 365 366 367 368 369 370	Fiber Cable Entrance Conduit MISCELLANEOUS & OPTIONAL COST: MISCELLANEOUS COSTS Timing Lead (1 pair per circuit) Bits Timing Space Availability Report Security Access / ID Cards/Expedite CAGE COMMON COSTS	Per Fiber Cable Sheath Per Linear Foot, Per pair Based on two (2) leads per circuit Per Premise Per Five Cards Per Five Cards	S8FW5 S8F45 S8FQT NRFCQ NRFCM NRFCM	\$8.76 \$0.08 \$3.58	\$14.81 \$698.82 \$168.04 \$123.35 \$203.35
362 363 364 365 366 367 368 369 370 371	Fiber Cable Entrance Conduit MISCELLANEOUS & OPTIONAL COST: MISCELLANEOUS COSTS Timing Lead (1 pair per circuit) Bits Timing Space Availability Report Security Access / ID Cards Security Access / ID Cards/Expedite	Per Fiber Cable Sheath Per Linear Foot, Per pair Based on two (2) leads per circuit Per Premise Per Five Cards	S8FW5 S8F45 S8FQT NRFCQ NRFCM	\$8.76	\$14.81 \$698.82 \$168.04 \$123.35
362 363 364 365 366 367 368 369 370 371 372 373	Fiber Cable Entrance Conduit MISCELLANEOUS & OPTIONAL COST: MISCELLANEOUS COSTS Timing Lead (1 pair per circuit) Bits Timing Space Availability Report Security Access / ID Cards Security Access / ID Cards/Expedite CAGE COMMON COSTS Cage Preparation	Per Fiber Cable Sheath Per Linear Foot, Per pair Based on two (2) leads per circuit Per Premise Per Five Cards Per Five Cards	S8FW5 S8F45 S8FQT NRFCQ NRFCM NRFCM	\$8.76 \$0.08 \$3.58	\$14.81 \$698.82 \$168.04 \$123.35 \$203.35
362 363 364 365 366 367 368 369 370 371 372 373	Fiber Cable Entrance Conduit MISCELLANEOUS & OPTIONAL COST: MISCELLANEOUS COSTS Timing Lead (1 pair per circuit) Bits Timing Space Availability Report Security Access / ID Cards Security Access / ID Cards/Expedite CAGE COMMON COSTS Cage Preparation INTERCONNECTION COSTS:	Per Fiber Cable Sheath Per Linear Foot, Per pair Based on two (2) leads per circuit Per Premise Per Five Cards Per Five Cards	S8FW5 S8F45 S8FQT NRFCQ NRFCM NRFCN S8GCJ	\$8.76 \$0.08 \$3.58	\$14.81 \$698.82 \$168.04 \$123.35 \$203.35
362 363 364 365 366 367 368 370 371 372 373 374 375 376	Fiber Cable Entrance Conduit MISCELLANEOUS & OPTIONAL COST: MISCELLANEOUS COSTS Timing Lead (1 pair per circuit) Bits Timing Space Availability Report Security Access / ID Cards Security Access / ID Cards/Expedite CAGE COMMON COSTS Cage Preparation INTERCONNECTION COSTS: ILEC TO CLEC CONNECTION Voice Grade Arrangement Voice Grade Arrangement	Per Fiber Cable Sheath Per Linear Foot, Per pair Based on two (2) leads per circuit Per Premise Per Five Cards Per Five Cards Per Linear Foot 100 Copper Pairs (CLEC provides cable) 100 Shielded Pairs (CLEC provides cable)	S8FW5 S8F45 S8FQT NRFCQ NRFCM NRFCN S8GCJ S8F3E S8FWV	\$1.00 \$3.86 \$3.86	\$14.81 \$698.82 \$168.04 \$123.35 \$203.35 \$157.00 \$156.02 \$156.02
362 363 364 365 366 367 368 370 371 372 373 374 375 376	Fiber Cable Entrance Conduit MISCELLANEOUS & OPTIONAL COST: MISCELLANEOUS COSTS Timing Lead (1 pair per circuit) Bits Timing Space Availability Report Security Access / ID Cards Security Access / ID Cards/Expedite CAGE COMMON COSTS Cage Preparation INTERCONNECTION COSTS: ILEC TO CLEC CONNECTION Voice Grade Arrangement Voice Grade Arrangement DS1 Arrangement - DCS	Per Fiber Cable Sheath Per Linear Foot, Per pair Based on two (2) leads per circuit Per Premise Per Five Cards Per Five Cards Per Linear Foot 100 Copper Pairs (CLEC provides cable) 100 Shielded Pairs (CLEC provides cable) 28 DS1 (CLEC provides cable)	S8FW5 S8F45 S8FQT NRFCQ NRFCM NRFCN S8GCJ S8F3E S8FWV S8F2J	\$8.76 \$0.08 \$3.58 \$1.00 \$3.86 \$3.86 \$295.42	\$14.81 \$698.82 \$168.04 \$123.35 \$203.35 \$157.00 \$156.02 \$156.02 \$3,105.79
362 363 364 365 366 367 368 370 371 372 373 374 375 376 377	Fiber Cable Entrance Conduit MISCELLANEOUS & OPTIONAL COST: MISCELLANEOUS COSTS Timing Lead (1 pair per circuit) Bits Timing Space Availability Report Security Access / ID Cards Security Access / ID Cards/Expedite CAGE COMMON COSTS Cage Preparation INTERCONNECTION COSTS: ILEC TO CLEC CONNECTION Voice Grade Arrangement Voice Grade Arrangement DS1 Arrangement - DCS DS1 Arrangement - DSX	Per Fiber Cable Sheath Per Linear Foot, Per pair Based on two (2) leads per circuit Per Premise Per Five Cards Per Five Cards Per Linear Foot 100 Copper Pairs (CLEC provides cable) 100 Shielded Pairs (CLEC provides cable) 28 DS1 (CLEC provides cable) 28 DS1 (CLEC provides cable)	S8FW5 S8F45 S8FQT NRFCQ NRFCM NRFCN S8GCJ S8F3E S8FWV S8F2J S8F2P	\$8.76 \$0.08 \$3.58 \$1.00 \$1.00 \$3.86 \$3.86 \$295.42 \$6.07	\$14.81 \$698.82 \$168.04 \$123.35 \$203.35 \$157.00 \$156.02 \$1,105.79 \$486.89
362 363 364 365 366 367 368 370 371 372 373 374 375 376 377 378	Fiber Cable Entrance Conduit MISCELLANEOUS & OPTIONAL COST: MISCELLANEOUS COSTS Timing Lead (1 pair per circuit) Bits Timing Space Availability Report Security Access / ID Cards Security Access / ID Cards/Expedite CAGE COMMON COSTS Cage Preparation INTERCONNECTION COSTS: ILEC TO CLEC CONNECTION Voice Grade Arrangement Voice Grade Arrangement DS1 Arrangement - DCS DS1 Arrangement - DSX DS3 Arrangement - DCS	Per Fiber Cable Sheath Per Linear Foot, Per pair Based on two (2) leads per circuit Per Premise Per Five Cards Per Five Cards Per Linear Foot 100 Copper Pairs (CLEC provides cable) 100 Shielded Pairs (CLEC provides cable) 28 DS1 (CLEC provides cable) 28 DS1 (CLEC provides cable) 1 DS3 (CLEC provides cable)	S8FW5 S8F45 S8FQT NRFCQ NRFCM NRFCN S8GCJ S8F3E S8FWV S8F2J S8F2P S8F21	\$8.76 \$0.08 \$3.58 \$1.00 \$3.86 \$3.86 \$295.42 \$6.07 \$115.30	\$14.81 \$698.82 \$168.04 \$123.35 \$203.35 \$157.00 \$156.02 \$156.02 \$3,105.79 \$486.89 \$1,809.40
362 363 364 365 366 367 368 370 371 372 373 374 375 376 377 378 379 380	Fiber Cable Entrance Conduit MISCELLANEOUS & OPTIONAL COST: MISCELLANEOUS COSTS Timing Lead (1 pair per circuit) Bits Timing Space Availability Report Security Access / ID Cards Security Access / ID Cards/Expedite CAGE COMMON COSTS Cage Preparation INTERCONNECTION COSTS: ILEC TO CLEC CONNECTION Voice Grade Arrangement Voice Grade Arrangement DS1 Arrangement - DCS DS3 Arrangement - DCS DS3 Arrangement - DCS DS3 Arrangement - DCS DS3 Arrangement - DCS	Per Fiber Cable Sheath Per Linear Foot, Per pair Based on two (2) leads per circuit Per Premise Per Five Cards Per Five Cards Per Linear Foot 100 Copper Pairs (CLEC provides cable) 100 Shielded Pairs (CLEC provides cable) 28 DS1 (CLEC provides cable) 28 DS1 (CLEC provides cable) 1 DS3 (CLEC provides cable) 1 DS3 (CLEC provides cable)	\$8FW5 \$8F45 \$8FQT \$NRFCQ \$NRFCM \$NRFCN \$8GCJ \$8F3E \$8FWV \$8F3E \$8F2J \$8F2J \$8F2P \$8F21 \$8F25	\$8.76 \$0.08 \$3.58 \$1.00 \$3.86 \$3.86 \$295.42 \$6.07 \$115.30 \$5.69	\$14.81 \$698.82 \$168.04 \$123.35 \$203.35 \$157.00 \$156.02 \$3,105.79 \$486.89 \$1,809.40 \$116.67
362 363 364 365 366 367 368 370 371 372 373 374 375 376 377 378 379 380 381	Fiber Cable Entrance Conduit MISCELLANEOUS & OPTIONAL COST: MISCELLANEOUS COSTS Timing Lead (1 pair per circuit) Bits Timing Space Availability Report Security Access / ID Cards Security Access / ID Cards/Expedite CAGE COMMON COSTS Cage Preparation INTERCONNECTION COSTS: ILEC TO CLEC CONNECTION Voice Grade Arrangement Voice Grade Arrangement DS1 Arrangement - DCS DS1 Arrangement - DSX DS3 Arrangement - DCS	Per Fiber Cable Sheath Per Linear Foot, Per pair Based on two (2) leads per circuit Per Premise Per Five Cards Per Five Cards Per Linear Foot 100 Copper Pairs (CLEC provides cable) 100 Shielded Pairs (CLEC provides cable) 28 DS1 (CLEC provides cable) 28 DS1 (CLEC provides cable) 1 DS3 (CLEC provides cable)	S8FW5 S8F45 S8FQT NRFCQ NRFCM NRFCN S8GCJ S8F3E S8FWV S8F2J S8F2P S8F21	\$8.76 \$0.08 \$3.58 \$1.00 \$3.86 \$3.86 \$295.42 \$6.07 \$115.30	\$14.81 \$698.82 \$168.04 \$123.35 \$203.35 \$157.00 \$156.02 \$3,105.79 \$486.89 \$1,809.40 \$116.67
362 363 364 365 366 367 368 370 371 372 373 374 375 376 377 388 380 381 382	Fiber Cable Entrance Conduit MISCELLANEOUS & OPTIONAL COST: MISCELLANEOUS COSTS Timing Lead (1 pair per circuit) Bits Timing Space Availability Report Security Access / ID Cards Security Access / ID Cards/Expedite CAGE COMMON COSTS Cage Preparation INTERCONNECTION COSTS: ILEC TO CLEC CONNECTION Voice Grade Arrangement Voice Grade Arrangement DS1 Arrangement - DCS DS1 Arrangement - DCS DS3 Arrangement - DCS	Per Fiber Cable Sheath Per Linear Foot, Per pair Based on two (2) leads per circuit Per Premise Per Five Cards Per Five Cards Per Linear Foot 100 Copper Pairs (CLEC provides cable) 100 Shielded Pairs (CLEC provides cable) 28 DS1 (CLEC provides cable) 28 DS1 (CLEC provides cable) 1 DS3 (CLEC provides cable) 1 DS3 (CLEC provides cable)	\$8FW5 \$8F45 \$8FQT \$NRFCQ \$NRFCM \$NRFCN \$8GCJ \$8F3E \$8FWV \$8F3E \$8F2J \$8F2J \$8F2P \$8F21 \$8F25	\$8.76 \$0.08 \$3.58 \$1.00 \$3.86 \$3.86 \$295.42 \$6.07 \$115.30 \$5.69	\$14.81 \$698.82 \$168.04 \$123.35 \$203.35 \$157.00 \$156.02 \$3,105.79 \$486.89 \$1,809.40 \$116.67
362 363 364 365 366 367 368 370 371 372 373 374 375 376 377 378 380 381 382	Fiber Cable Entrance Conduit MISCELLANEOUS & OPTIONAL COST: MISCELLANEOUS COSTS Timing Lead (1 pair per circuit) Bits Timing Space Availability Report Security Access / ID Cards Security Access / ID Cards/Expedite CAGE COMMON COSTS Cage Preparation INTERCONNECTION COSTS: ILEC TO CLEC CONNECTION Voice Grade Arrangement Voice Grade Arrangement Voice Grade Arrangement DS1 Arrangement - DCS DS1 Arrangement - DCS DS3 Arrangement - DCS DS3 Arrangement - DCS DS3 Arrangement - DSX Fiber Arrangement AT&T-PROVISIONED FACILITIES & EQUIPMENT: CAGED COMMON	Per Fiber Cable Sheath Per Linear Foot, Per pair Based on two (2) leads per circuit Per Premise Per Five Cards Per Five Cards Per Linear Foot 100 Copper Pairs (CLEC provides cable) 100 Shielded Pairs (CLEC provides cable) 28 DS1 (CLEC provides cable) 28 DS1 (CLEC provides cable) 1 DS3 (CLEC provides cable) 1 DS3 (CLEC provides cable)	\$8FW5 \$8F45 \$8FQT \$NRFCQ \$NRFCM \$NRFCN \$8GCJ \$8F3E \$8FWV \$8F3E \$8F2J \$8F2J \$8F2P \$8F21 \$8F25	\$8.76 \$0.08 \$3.58 \$1.00 \$3.86 \$3.86 \$295.42 \$6.07 \$115.30 \$5.69	\$14.81 \$698.82 \$168.04 \$123.35 \$203.35 \$157.00 \$156.02 \$1,56.02 \$3,105.79 \$486.89 \$1,809.40 \$116.67
362 363 364 365 366 367 368 370 371 372 373 374 375 376 379 380 381 382	Fiber Cable Entrance Conduit MISCELLANEOUS & OPTIONAL COST: MISCELLANEOUS COSTS Timing Lead (1 pair per circuit) Bits Timing Space Availability Report Security Access / ID Cards Security Access / ID Cards/Expedite CAGE COMMON COSTS Cage Preparation INTERCONNECTION COSTS: ILEC TO CLEC CONNECTION Voice Grade Arrangement Voice Grade Arrangement DS1 Arrangement - DCS DS1 Arrangement - DCS DS3 Arrangement - DCS	Per Fiber Cable Sheath Per Linear Foot, Per pair Based on two (2) leads per circuit Per Premise Per Five Cards Per Five Cards Per Linear Foot 100 Copper Pairs (CLEC provides cable) 100 Shielded Pairs (CLEC provides cable) 28 DS1 (CLEC provides cable) 28 DS1 (CLEC provides cable) 1 DS3 (CLEC provides cable) 1 DS3 (CLEC provides cable)	\$8FW5 \$8F45 \$8FQT \$NRFCQ \$NRFCM \$NRFCN \$8GCJ \$8F3E \$8FWV \$8F3E \$8F2J \$8F2J \$8F2P \$8F21 \$8F25	\$8.76 \$0.08 \$3.58 \$1.00 \$3.86 \$3.86 \$295.42 \$6.07 \$115.30 \$5.69	\$14.81 \$698.82 \$168.04 \$123.35 \$203.35 \$157.00 \$156.02 \$1,56.02 \$3,105.79 \$486.89 \$1,809.40 \$116.67
362 363 364 365 366 369 370 371 372 373 374 375 376 377 380 381 382	Fiber Cable Entrance Conduit MISCELLANEOUS & OPTIONAL COST: MISCELLANEOUS COSTS Timing Lead (1 pair per circuit) Bits Timing Space Availability Report Security Access / ID Cards Security Access / ID Cards/Expedite CAGE COMMON COSTS Cage Preparation INTERCONNECTION COSTS: ILEC TO CLEC CONNECTION Voice Grade Arrangement Voice Grade Arrangement DS1 Arrangement - DCS DS1 Arrangement - DCS DS3 Arrangement - DCS DS3 Arrangement - DSX Fiber Arrangement AT&T-PROVISIONED FACILITIES & EQUIPMENT: CAGED COMMON REAL ESTATE Site Conditioning Safety & Security	Per Fiber Cable Sheath Per Linear Foot, Per pair Based on two (2) leads per circuit Per Premise Per Five Cards Per Five Cards Per Linear Foot 100 Copper Pairs (CLEC provides cable) 100 Shielded Pairs (CLEC provides cable) 28 DS1 (CLEC provides cable) 28 DS1 (CLEC provides cable) 1 DS3 (CLEC provides cable) 12 Fiber Pairs (CLEC provides cable)	\$8FW5 \$8F45 \$8FQT \$NRFCQ \$NRFCM \$NRFCN \$8GCJ \$8F3E \$8FWV \$8F3E \$8FWV \$8F2J \$8F2P \$8F21 \$8F25 \$8F49	\$8.76 \$0.08 \$3.58 \$1.00 \$3.86 \$3.86 \$295.42 \$6.07 \$115.30 \$5.69	\$14.81 \$698.82 \$168.04 \$123.35 \$203.35 \$157.00 \$156.02 \$3,105.79 \$486.88 \$1,809.40 \$116.67 \$495.49
362 363 364 365 366 367 368 370 371 372 373 374 375 377 378 380 381 382 383 384 385 386	Fiber Cable Entrance Conduit MISCELLANEOUS & OPTIONAL COST: MISCELLANEOUS COSTS Timing Lead (1 pair per circuit) Bits Timing Space Availability Report Security Access / ID Cards Security Access / ID Cards/Expedite CAGE COMMON COSTS Cage Preparation INTERCONNECTION COSTS: ILEC TO CLEC CONNECTION Voice Grade Arrangement Voice Grade Arrangement DS1 Arrangement - DCS DS1 Arrangement - DCS DS3 Arrangement - DCS DS3 Arrangement - DCS DS3 Arrangement - DSX Fiber Arrangement AT&T-PROVISIONED FACILITIES & EQUIPMENT: CAGED COMMON REAL ESTATE Site Conditioning Safety & Security Floor Space Usage	Per Fiber Cable Sheath Per Linear Foot, Per pair Based on two (2) leads per circuit Per Premise Per Five Cards Per Five Cards Per Linear Foot 100 Copper Pairs (CLEC provides cable) 100 Shielded Pairs (CLEC provides cable) 28 DS1 (CLEC provides cable) 1 DS3 (CLEC provides cable) 12 Fiber Pairs (CLEC provides cable)	\$8FW5 \$8F45 \$8FQT \$NRFCQ \$NRFCM \$NRFCM \$NRFCN \$8GCJ \$8F3E \$8FWV \$8F2J \$8F2J \$8F2J \$8F21 \$8F25 \$8F49 \$88F49	\$8.76 \$0.08 \$3.58 \$1.00 \$3.86 \$3.86 \$295.42 \$6.07 \$115.30 \$5.69	\$14.81 \$698.82 \$168.04 \$123.35 \$203.35 \$157.00 \$156.02 \$3,105.75 \$486.85 \$1,809.40 \$116.67 \$495.45
362 363 364 365 366 367 368 369 370 371 372 373 374 375 376 377 380 381 382 383 384 385 386 387 388	Fiber Cable Entrance Conduit MISCELLANEOUS & OPTIONAL COST: MISCELLANEOUS COSTS Timing Lead (1 pair per circuit) Bits Timing Space Availability Report Security Access / ID Cards Security Access / ID Cards/Expedite CAGE COMMON COSTS Cage Preparation INTERCONNECTION COSTS: ILEC TO CLEC CONNECTION Voice Grade Arrangement Voice Grade Arrangement DS1 Arrangement - DCS DS3 Arrangement - DCS DS3 Arrangement - DSX Fiber Arrangement AT&T-PROVISIONED FACILITIES & EQUIPMENT: CAGED COMMON REAL ESTATE Site Conditioning Safety & Security Floor Space Usage COMMON SYSTEMS	Per Fiber Cable Sheath Per Linear Foot, Per pair Based on two (2) leads per circuit Per Premise Per Five Cards Per Five Cards Per Linear Foot 100 Copper Pairs (CLEC provides cable) 100 Shielded Pairs (CLEC provides cable) 28 DS1 (CLEC provides cable) 28 DS1 (CLEC provides cable) 1 DS3 (CLEC provides cable) 1 DS3 (CLEC provides cable) 1 DS3 (CLEC provides cable) 1 Per Pairs (CLEC provides cable) 1 Per Pairs (CLEC provides cable)	\$8FW5 \$8F45 \$8FQT NRFCQ NRFCM NRFCN \$8GCJ \$8F3E \$8FWV \$8F2J \$8F2J \$8F2P \$8F21 \$8F25 \$8F49 \$8GCL \$8GCN \$8GCN	\$8.76 \$0.08 \$3.58 \$1.00 \$1.00 \$3.86 \$295.42 \$6.07 \$115.30 \$5.69 \$3.76	\$14.81 \$698.82 \$168.04 \$123.35 \$203.35 \$157.00 \$156.02 \$3,105.75 \$486.85 \$1,809.40 \$116.67 \$495.45 \$92.81 \$195.57
362 363 364 365 366 367 370 371 372 373 374 375 376 377 378 380 381 382 383 384 385 386 387	Fiber Cable Entrance Conduit MISCELLANEOUS & OPTIONAL COST: MISCELLANEOUS COSTS Timing Lead (1 pair per circuit) Bits Timing Space Availability Report Security Access / ID Cards/Expedite CAGE COMMON COSTS Cage Preparation INTERCONNECTION COSTS: ILEC TO CLEC CONNECTION Voice Grade Arrangement Voice Grade Arrangement DS1 Arrangement - DCS DS1 Arrangement - DCS DS3 Arrangement - DSX DS3 Arrangement - DSX Fiber Arrangement AT&T-PROVISIONED FACILITIES & EQUIPMENT: CAGED COMMON REAL ESTATE Site Conditioning Safety & Security Floor Space Usage COMMON SYSTEMS Common Systems - Common	Per Fiber Cable Sheath Per Linear Foot, Per pair Based on two (2) leads per circuit Per Premise Per Five Cards Per Five Cards Per Linear Foot 100 Copper Pairs (CLEC provides cable) 100 Shielded Pairs (CLEC provides cable) 28 DS1 (CLEC provides cable) 28 DS1 (CLEC provides cable) 1 DS3 (CLEC provides cable) 1 DS3 (CLEC provides cable) 1 DS3 (CLEC provides cable) 12 Fiber Pairs (CLEC provides cable)	\$8FW5 \$8F45 \$8FQT \$NRFCQ \$NRFCM \$NRFCM \$NRFCN \$8GCJ \$8F3E \$8FWV \$8F2J \$8F2J \$8F2P \$8F21 \$8F25 \$8F49 \$86CL \$8GCL	\$8.76 \$0.08 \$3.58 \$1.00 \$1.00 \$3.86 \$295.42 \$6.07 \$115.30 \$5.69 \$3.76	\$14.81 \$698.82 \$168.04 \$123.35 \$203.35 \$157.00 \$156.02 \$3,105.75 \$486.85 \$1,809.40 \$116.67 \$495.45 \$92.81 \$195.57
362 363 364 365 366 367 370 371 372 373 374 375 376 381 381 382 383 384 385 386 387 388 389 389	Fiber Cable Entrance Conduit MISCELLANEOUS & OPTIONAL COST: MISCELLANEOUS COSTS Timing Lead (1 pair per circuit) Bits Timing Space Availability Report Security Access / ID Cards Security Access / ID Cards/Expedite CAGE COMMON COSTS Cage Preparation INTERCONNECTION COSTS: ILEC TO CLEC CONNECTION Voice Grade Arrangement Voice Grade Arrangement DS1 Arrangement - DCS DS1 Arrangement - DCS DS3 Arrangement - DSX DS3 Arrangement - DSX Fiber Arrangement AT&T-PROVISIONED FACILITIES & EQUIPMENT: CAGED COMMON REAL ESTATE Site Conditioning Safety & Security Floor Space Usage COMMON SYSTEMS Common Systems - Common PLANNING	Per Fiber Cable Sheath Per Linear Foot, Per pair Based on two (2) leads per circuit Per Premise Per Five Cards Per Five Cards Per Linear Foot 100 Copper Pairs (CLEC provides cable) 100 Shielded Pairs (CLEC provides cable) 28 DS1 (CLEC provides cable) 28 DS1 (CLEC provides cable) 1 DS3 (CLEC provides cable) 1 DS3 (CLEC provides cable) 1 DS3 (CLEC provides cable) 1 Per Pairs (CLEC provides cable) Per Pairs (CLEC provides cable) Per Bay Per Frame Per Linear Foot	\$8FW5 \$8F45 \$8FQT NRFCQ NRFCM NRFCM S8GCJ \$8FCJ \$8F2J \$8F2J \$8F2J \$8F21 \$8F25 \$8F49 \$8GCL \$8GCN \$8GCO \$8GCP	\$8.76 \$0.08 \$3.58 \$1.00 \$1.00 \$3.86 \$295.42 \$6.07 \$115.30 \$5.69 \$3.76	\$14.81 \$698.82 \$168.04 \$123.35 \$203.35 \$157.00 \$156.02 \$3,105.75 \$486.85 \$1,809.44 \$116.67 \$495.45 \$195.57
362 363 364 365 366 367 370 371 372 373 374 375 376 377 378 380 381 382 383 384 385 386 387	Fiber Cable Entrance Conduit MISCELLANEOUS & OPTIONAL COST: MISCELLANEOUS COSTS Timing Lead (1 pair per circuit) Bits Timing Space Availability Report Security Access / ID Cards Security Access / ID Cards/Expedite CAGE COMMON COSTS Cage Preparation INTERCONNECTION COSTS: ILEC TO CLEC CONNECTION Voice Grade Arrangement Voice Grade Arrangement DS1 Arrangement - DCS DS1 Arrangement - DCS DS3 Arrangement - DCS DS3 Arrangement - DSX Fiber Arrangement AT&T-PROVISIONED FACILITIES & EQUIPMENT: CAGED COMMON REAL ESTATE Site Conditioning Safety & Security Floor Space Usage COMMON SYSTEMS Common Systems - Common PLANNING Planning - Central Office	Per Fiber Cable Sheath Per Linear Foot, Per pair Based on two (2) leads per circuit Per Premise Per Five Cards Per Five Cards Per Linear Foot 100 Copper Pairs (CLEC provides cable) 100 Shielded Pairs (CLEC provides cable) 28 DS1 (CLEC provides cable) 28 DS1 (CLEC provides cable) 1 DS3 (CLEC provides cable) 1 DS3 (CLEC provides cable) 1 DS3 (CLEC provides cable) 1 Per Pairs (CLEC provides cable) 1 Per Pairs (CLEC provides cable)	\$8FW5 \$8F45 \$8FQT NRFCQ NRFCM NRFCN \$8GCJ \$8F3E \$8FWV \$8F2J \$8F2J \$8F2P \$8F21 \$8F25 \$8F49 \$8GCL \$8GCN \$8GCN	\$8.76 \$0.08 \$3.58 \$1.00 \$1.00 \$3.86 \$295.42 \$6.07 \$115.30 \$5.69 \$3.76	\$14.81 \$698.82 \$168.04 \$123.35 \$203.35 \$157.00 \$156.02 \$3,105.75 \$486.85 \$1,809.40 \$116.67 \$495.45

		June 29, 2007			
				Current Monthly Recurring	Current Non- Recurring Rate
Line	Product Type	Rate Element Description	USOC	Rate	(Initial)
	Planning - Subsequent Power Cabling	Per Request	NRFCF	Nate	\$2,306.10
	Planning - Subs. Inter./Power Cabling	Per Request	NRFCG		\$2,884.60
396	Planning - Non-Standard	Per Request	NRFCH		\$1,436.00
	POWER PROVISIONING				
	Power Panel:				
	50 Amp	Per Power Panel	S8GC8	\$15.77	\$3,079.47
	200 Amp Power Cable and Infrastructure:	Per Power Panel	S8GC9	\$18.75	\$3,659.46
	2-10 Amp Feeds	Per 2-10 Amp Power Feeds	C1F3A	\$5.83	\$1,378.83
	2-20 Amp Feeds	Per 2-20 Amp Power Feeds	S8GC1	\$7.74	\$1,570.84
	2-30 Amp Feeds	Per 2-30 Amp Power Feeds	C1F3B	\$8.35	
	2.40 Amp Feeds	Per 2-40 Amp Power Feeds	C1F3C	\$8.96	\$1,830.56
	2-50 Amp Feeds	Per 2-50 Amp Power Feeds	S8GC2	\$9.57	\$1,954.85
	2-100 Amp Feeds	Per 2-100 Amp Power Feeds	S8GC3	\$11.39	\$2,344.44
	Equipment Grounding: Ground Cable Placement	Per Linear Foot	S8GDC	\$0.13	\$5.93
	DC POWER AMPERAGE CHARGE	Per Linear Foot	36600	\$0.13	
	HVAC	Per 10 Amps	S8GCS	\$14.62	
	Per Amp	Per Amp	S8GCR	\$10.61	
413	FIBER CABLE PLACEMENT	·			
	Central Office:				
	Fiber Cable	Per Fiber Cable Sheath	S8GDE	\$4.85	\$1,619.88
	Entrance Conduit	Per Fiber Cable Sheath	S8GDD	\$8.76	
	MISCELLANEOUS & OPTIONAL COST:				
	MISCELLANEOUS COSTS Timing Lead (1 pair per circuit)	Per Linear Foot, Per pair	S8GEK	\$0.08	\$14.81
	Bits Timing	Based on two (2) leads per circuit	S8GEJ	\$3.58	\$698.82
	Space Availability Report	Per Premise	NRFCQ	ψ5.50	\$168.04
	Security Access / ID Cards	Per Five Cards	NRFCM		\$123.35
	Security Access / ID Cards/Expedite	Per Five Cards	NRFCN		\$203.35
424	CAGE COMMON COSTS				
	Cage Preparation	Per Linear Foot	S8GCJ	\$1.00	\$157.00
	INTERCONNECTION COSTS:				
	ILEC TO CLEC CONNECTION	100 Canada Daire	60000	£4.00	£4.007.40
	Voice Grade Arrangement Voice Grade Arrangement	100 Copper Pairs 100 Shielded Pairs	S8GD8 S8GD9	\$4.92 \$4.92	\$1,027.16 \$1,027.16
	DS1 Arrangement - DCS	28 DS1	S8GDM	\$297.44	\$3,613.06
	DS1 Arrangement - DSX	28 DS1	S8GDR	\$9.79	\$1,346.48
	DS3 Arrangement - DCS	1 DS3	S8GDX	\$115.58	\$2,181.58
433	DS3 Arrangement - DSX	1 DS3	S8GD2	\$7.14	\$603.89
	Fiber Arrangement	12 Fiber Pairs (24 Fiber Strands)	S8GEF	\$6.55	\$1,779.78
435					
400	OLEO PROVIDIONER FACILITIES & FOLIPMENT MUTUAL				
	CLEC-PROVISIONED FACILITIES & EQUIPMENT: VIRTUAL REAL ESTATE				
	Site Conditioning	Per Frame	S8FX5		\$92.81
	Safety & Security	Per Frame	S8FX6		\$195.57
	Floor Space Usage	Per Frame	S8F62	\$28.91	·
	COMMON SYSTEMS				
	Common Systems - Standard	Per Frame	S8F64	\$10.75	
	Common Systems - Non-Standard	Per Cabinet	S8F65	\$19.36	
	PLANNING Planning	Por Poquest	NDMCC		\$5.555.76
	Planning - Subsequent Inter. Cabling	Per Request Per Request	NRM99 NRMA3		\$5,555.76 \$2,224.49
	Planning - Subsequent Inter. Cabling Planning - Subsequent Power Cabling	Per Request	NRMAA		\$2,224.49
	Planning - Subs. Inter./Power Cabling	Per Request	NRMAX		\$2,882.61
449	POWER PROVISIONING				
	Power Cable and Infrastructure:				
	Power Cable Rack	Per Four Power Cables or Quad	NONE		
	2-10 Amp Feeds	Per 2-10 Amp Power Feeds (CLEC Provided)	C1F37	\$0.52	
	2-20 Amp Feeds	Per 2-20 Amp Power Feeds (CLEC Provided)	S8GF0	\$0.52	
	2-30 Amp Feeds 2-40 Amp Feeds	Per 2-30 Amp Power Feeds (CLEC Provided) Per 2-40 Amp Power Feeds (CLEC Provided)	C1F38 C1F39	\$0.52 \$0.52	
	2-40 Amp Feeds 2-50 Amp Feeds	Per 2-50 Amp Power Feeds (CLEC Provided)	S8GFP	\$0.52	
	Equipment Grounding:	. 5. 2 55 / Milp 1 646/1 6665 (OLLO 1 104/000)	3031 F	ψ0.32	
	Ground Cable Placement	Per Frame	S8F69	\$0.36	
459	DC POWER AMPERAGE CHARGE				
	HVAC	Per 10 Amps	S8FXO	\$14.62	
	Per Amp	Per Amp	S8FXN	\$10.61	
	CEV, HUT & Cabinets	Per 2 inch mounting space	S8FXP	\$1.27	
	FIBER CABLE PLACEMENT				
	Central Office: Fiber Cable	Per Fiber Cable Sheath	S8F8F	\$11.01	\$1,971.42
	Entrance Conduit	Per Fiber Cable Sheath	S8F8G	\$11.01	φ1,3/1.42
	CEV, HUT & Cabinets:		30.00	ψ0.17	
	Fiber Cable Placement	Per Fiber Cable Sheath	S8FXQ		\$53.58
	Entrance Conduit	Per Fiber Cable Sheath	S8FXR	\$2.61	
	MISCELLANEOUS & OPTIONAL COST:				
	MISCELLANEOUS COSTS				
	Timing Lead (1 pair per circuit)	Per Linear Foot, Per pair	S8FXT	\$0.08	
473	Bits Timing	Based on two (2) leads per circuit	S8FXS	\$3.58	\$698.82

Rate Product Type					Current	
Institution Product Type					Monthly	Current Non-
Selected Experient By Select (CELC Provisors) NOME	1 :	Dec duct Tone	Data Flamout Decemention	usos	_	_
April Committed Engineered Boy Carl (C.S.C.Promoting) Carl (C.S			Rate Element Description	USOC	Kate	(initial)
167 CEP, HUT, CABINET			Fach (CLEC Provided)	NONE		
Fig. 1997						
479 Mac-hut						
April Large Calvers						
April Lange Catheries						
Section						
All STRECOMECTION COSTS:						
Martine Connectifion Costs						
160 Voco Gnade Arrangement			g -p		70.20	
487 Vicio Grade Arrangement	485	ILEC TO CLEC CONNECTION				
488 DS1 Arrangemen** OCS	486	Voice Grade Arrangement	100 Copper Pairs (CLEC provides cable)		\$3.86	
ABB DSA Farringement - DSX						
1983 Calc Processing						
491 DSA Arrangement - DSX						
12 Fiber Paringipment 12 Fiber Pairs (CLEC provides cable) S8FP4 \$10.47 \$152.71						
493 VIRTUAL TO VIRTUAL CONNECTION						·
April Cable Racking and Hole for Discal Per Cable SePt's Suited Sept's			12 Fiber Fairs (CLEC provides cable)	30104	\$10.47	\$102.71
ASS Cable Racking and Hole for DS3			Per Cable	S8FY7	\$0.90	
Age Cable Racking and Hole for DSS						
Age Connection for DS1	496	Cable Racking and Hole for DS3		S8FY9		
September Sept						
Social Port Port						
ROJECT MANAGEMENT						
Section Sect			Per Cable (CLEC provides cable)	S8GFS	\$0.81	\$0.00
Second						
GUIPMENT MAINTENANCE AND SECURITY ESCORT			Per CLEC Application Augment	NDECK		¢631 17
Sentral County Sent			T et CLLC Application Augment	NRFCR		ψ051.17
Staffed CO During Durisde Normal Business Hours						
Staffed CO During Outside Normal Business Hours A Hour Minimum - Initial NRMI/ S1242.55			Per 1/4 Hour	NRMHK		\$15.15
Section Staffed CORT During Oxideal Pormal Business Hours Per 1/4 Hour NRM9 \$35.242.55				NRMHN		\$242.35
S10 Not Staffed CORT During Outside Normal Business Hours Horn Minimum - Initial NRM.19 \$242.55				NRMJ7		\$15.15
Not Staffed CO/RT During Quiside Normal Business Hours						
Service Serv						
Per Visit			Per 1/4 Hour - Additional	NRML7		\$15.15
Per Visit Per Visit Per I/4 Hour - Additional NRML7 \$15.15			4 Have Minimum Initial	NDM IO		#040.05
ADDITIONAL LABOR ELEMENTS						
S161 TRAINING			rei 1/4 Houi - Additional	INCIVIL		\$10.10
Fer 1/2 Hour						
Sample Per 1/2 Hour NRME9 S39.45		-	Per 1/2 Hour	NRMCD		\$39.21
Equipment Engineer				NRME9		
EQUIPMENT EVALUATION COST Per 1/2 Hour NRM09 \$38.47	519	Power Engineer	Per 1/2 Hour	NRMF9		\$38.47
Equipment Engineer			Per 1/2 Hour	NRMHJ		\$38.47
TEST AND ACCEPTANCE						
S24 Communications Tech			Per 1/2 Hour	NRMO9		\$38.47
S25			Den 4/0 Herry	NEMBO		#20.04
AT&T-PROVISIONED FACILITIES & EQUIPMENT: VIRTUAL		Communications Tech	Per 1/2 Hour	NRMP2		\$39.21
SEATH Seat Section Seath Sea		AT&T-PROVISIONED FACILITIES & FOLIPMENT: VIRTUAL				
528 Site Conditioning Per Frame \$92.81 529 Safety & Security Per Frame \$8FX6 \$195.57 30 Floor Space Usage Per Frame \$8FX1 \$28.91 531 COMMON SYSTEMS \$10.75 \$8FX3 \$10.75 532 Common Systems - Standard Per Frame \$8FX4 \$19.36 533 Common Systems - Non-Standard Per Frame \$8FX4 \$19.36 534 PLANNING \$19.36 \$1.93.6 \$1.93.6 535 Planning Per Request NRM99 \$5.555.76 536 Planning - Subsequent Inter. Cabling Per Request NRMA3 \$2.224.49 537 Planning - Subsequent Power Cabling Per Request NRMAA \$2.303.84 538 Planning - Subsequent Power Cabling Per Request NRMAX \$2.882.61 539 Planning - Subsequent Power Cabling Per Request NRMAX \$2.808.61 540 Power Cable and Infrastructure: NRMAX \$2.808.61 \$5.83 \$1,378.83 </td <td></td> <td></td> <td></td> <td></td> <td>1</td> <td></td>					1	
Safety & Security			Per Frame	S8FX5		\$92.81
Same						
Sapara			Per Frame	S8FX1	\$28.91	
Sample S						
Panning						
Panning		· · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · ·	Per Frame	S8FX4	\$19.36	
Planning - Subsequent Inter. Cabling Per Request NRMA3 \$2,224.49			Per Pagueet	NPMOO	+	QE EEE 7 0
Planning - Subsequent Power Cabling						
Planning - Subs. Inter./Power Cabling Per Request NRMAX \$2,882.61						
Formula Form					1	
Section Power Cable and Infrastructure:			·			. ,
542 2-20 Amp Feeds \$8FX7 \$7.74 \$1,570.84 543 2-30 Amp Feeds \$C1F3H \$8.35 \$1,700.70 544 2.40 Amp Feeds \$C1F3H \$8.35 \$1,700.70 544 2.40 Amp Feeds \$C1F3J \$8.96 \$1,830.56 545 2-50 Amp Feeds \$SEX8 \$9.57 \$1,954.85 546 \$Equipment Grounding: \$SEX8 \$9.57 \$1,954.85 547 Ground Cable Placement Per Frame \$SEX9 \$0.36 548 DC POWER AMPERAGE CHARGE \$14.62 \$14.62 549 HVAC Per Amp \$SEXN \$10.61	540	Power Cable and Infrastructure:				
543 2-30 Amp Feeds C1F3H \$8.35 \$1,700.70 544 2.40 Amp Feeds C1F3J \$8.96 \$1,830.56 545 2-50 Amp Feeds C1F3J \$8.96 \$1,830.56 545 2-50 Amp Feeds S8FX8 \$9.57 \$1,954.85 546 Equipment Grounding: S8FX9 \$0.36 547 Ground Cable Placement Per Frame S8FX9 \$0.36 548 DC POWER AMPERAGE CHARGE BY VAC 549 HVAC Per 10 Amps S8FXO \$14.62 550 Per Amp S8FXN \$10.61			<u> </u>			
544 2.40 Amp Feeds C1F3J \$8.96 \$1,830.56 545 2-50 Amp Feeds S8FX8 \$9.57 \$1,954.85 546 Equipment Grounding: S8FX9 \$0.36 547 Ground Cable Placement S8FX9 \$0.36 548 DC POWER AMPERAGE CHARGE S8FXO \$14.62 549 HVAC Per Amp S8FXN \$10.61						
545 2-50 Amp Feeds Per 2-50 Amp Power Feeds \$8FX8 \$9.57 \$1,954.85 546 Equipment Grounding: \$1,954.85 547 Ground Cable Placement Per Frame \$8FX9 \$0.36 548 DC POWER AMPERAGE CHARGE 549 HVAC Per 10 Amps \$8FXO \$14.62 550 Per Amp \$8FXN \$10.61						
546 Equipment Grounding: S8FX9 \$0.36 547 Ground Cable Placement Per Frame \$8FX9 \$0.36 548 DC POWER AMPERAGE CHARGE S8FX9 \$1.06 549 HVAC Per 10 Amps \$8FX0 \$14.62 550 Per Amp \$8FXN \$10.61						
547 Ground Cable Placement Per Frame \$8FX9 \$0.36 548 DC POWER AMPERAGE CHARGE *** *			rei z-ou Amp ruwer reeds	SATAG	\$9.57	\$1,954.85
548 DC POWER AMPERAGE CHARGE S8FXO \$14.62 549 HVAC Per Amp \$8FXO \$14.62 550 Per Amp \$8FXN \$10.61			Per Frame	SRFYQ	\$0.36	
549 HVAC Per 10 Amps S8FXO \$14.62 550 Per Amp S8FXN \$10.61				001 A9	ψυ.30	
550 Per Amp S8FXN \$10.61			Per 10 Amps	S8FXO	\$14.62	
	551	CEV, HUT & Cabinets	Per 2 inch mounting space	S8FXP	\$1.27	

		June 29, 2007			
				Current Monthly Recurring	Current Non- Recurring Rate
Line	Product Type	Rate Element Description	usoc	Rate	(Initial)
552	FIBER CABLE PLACEMENT	·			, ,
553	Central Office:	Des Files Oakle Obesth	00505	044.04	# 4.074.40
554 555	Fiber Cable Entrance Conduit	Per Fiber Cable Sheath Per Fiber Cable Sheath	S8F8F S8F8G	\$11.01 \$8.17	\$1,971.42
556	CEV, HUT & Cabinets:	. C. I Boi Gable Gileani	00.00		
	Fiber Cable Placement	Per Fiber Cable Sheath	S8FXQ		\$53.58
558	Entrance Conduit	Per Fiber Cable Sheath	S8FXR	\$2.61	
560	MISCELLANEOUS & OPTIONAL COST: MISCELLANEOUS COSTS				
	Timing Lead (1 pair per circuit)	Per Linear Foot, Per pair	S8FXT	\$0.08	\$14.81
562	Bits Timing	Based on two (2) leads per circuit	S8FXS	\$3.58	\$698.82
563	VIRTUAL FRAME OPTIONS	-		000.40	
	Standard Equipment Bay CEV, HUT, CABINET	Each	S8FX2	\$22.19	
	24 Foot CEV	2 Inch Mounting Space	S8FXZ	\$1.64	
	16 Foot CEV	2 Inch Mounting Space	S8FY6	\$1.77	
568	Maxi-Hut	2 Inch Mounting Space	S8FXX	\$0.77	
569	Mini-Hut	2 Inch Mounting Space	S8FXY	\$1.33	
	Large Cabinet	2 Inch Mounting Space	S8FXU	\$1.63	
572	Medium Cabinet Small Cabinet	2 Inch Mounting Space 2 Inch Mounting Space	S8FXV S8FXW	\$2.19 \$3.29	
	INTERCONNECTION COSTS:	2 mon wounting opace	SOLVAA	φ3.29	
	ILEC TO CLEC CONNECTION				
575	Voice Grade Arrangement	100 Copper Pairs	S8FXC	\$4.94	\$1,481.37
576	Voice Grade Arrangement	100 Shielded Pairs	S8FXD	\$4.94	
577	DS1 Arrangement - DCS	28 DS1	S8FXE	\$297.44	
	DS1 Arrangement - DSX DS3 Arrangement - DCS	28 DS1 1 DS3	S8FXF S8FXG	\$9.79 \$115.59	
580	DS3 Arrangement - DCS DS3 Arrangement - DSX	1 DS3	S8FXH	\$7.14	
	Fiber Arrangement	12 Fiber Pairs (24 Fiber Strands)	S8FXJ	\$6.55	
582	VIRTUAL TO VIRTUAL CONNECTION	,			
583	Cable Racking and Hole for Optical	Per Cable	S8FY7	\$0.90	
584	Cable Racking and Hole for DS1	Per Cable	S8FY8	\$0.49	
585 586	Cable Racking and Hole for DS3 Route Design	Per Cable	S8FY9 NRML9	\$0.35	\$463.36
587	Connection for DS1	Per 28 Circuits	S8FXL	\$3.34	
588	Connection for DS3	Per Circuit	S8FXM	\$3.26	
589	Connection for Optical	Per Cable	S8FXK	\$3.32	\$1,095.09
590	PROJECT MANAGEMENT				
591	CEV, HUT & CABINET	Des CLEC Application Assessed	NDECK		CO4 47
592 593 594	Project Coordination EQUIPMENT MAINTENANCE AND SECURITY ESCORT CENTRAL OFFICE TYPE	Per CLEC Application Augment	NRFCK		\$631.17
595	Staffed CO During Normal Business Hours	Per 1/4 Hour	NRMHK	_	\$15.15
596	Staffed CO During Outside Normal Business Hours	4 Hour Minimum - Initial	NRMHN		\$242.35
597	Staffed CO During Outside Normal Business Hours	Per 1/4 Hour - Additional	NRMJ7		\$15.15
598	Not Staffed CO/RT During Normal Business Hours	Per 1/4 Hour	NRMJ8		\$15.15
599 600	Not Staffed CO/RT During Outside Normal Business Hours Not Staffed CO/RT During Outside Normal Business Hours	4 Hour Minimum - Initial Per 1/4 Hour - Additional	NRMJ9 NRML7		\$242.35 \$15.15
	CEV, HUT & CABINET	rei 1/4 Floui - Additional	NINILI	-	\$15.15
	Per Visit	4 Hour Minimum - Initial	NRMJ9		\$242.35
603	Per Visit	Per 1/4 Hour - Additional	NRML7		\$15.15
	ADDITIONAL LABOR ELEMENTS				
	TRAINING	Por 4/2 Hour	NEMOR		#20.04
	Communications Tech CO Manager	Per 1/2 Hour Per 1/2 Hour	NRMCD NRME9		\$39.21 \$39.45
	Power Engineer	Per 1/2 Hour	NRMF9	_	\$38.47
	Equipment Engineer	Per 1/2 Hour	NRMHJ		\$38.47
610	EQUIPMENT EVALUATION COST				
	Equipment Engineer	Per 1/2 Hour	NRMO9		\$38.47
	TEST AND ACCEPTANCE	Day 4/0 Have	NDMPA		#00 C
613	Communications Tech	Per 1/2 Hour	NRMP2		\$39.21
014	CLEC-PROVISIONED FACILITIES & EQUIPMENT:			_	
615	ADJACENT ON-SITE				
616	PLANNING				
	Planning - Initial	Per Request	NRFA1		\$9,268.73
	Planning - Subsequent	Per Request	NRFA2		\$1,606.77
	REAL ESTATE Land Rental	Per Square Foot	S8GEN	\$0.44	
	POWER PROVISIONING	i ei oquale root	JOUEN	φυ.44	
	Power Cable and Infrastructure:				
623	2-100 Amp Feeds	Per 2-100 Amp Power Feeds (CLEC provides cable)	NONE		
	2-200 Amp Feeds	Per 2-200 Amp Power Feeds (CLEC provides cable)	NONE		
625	2-300 Amp Feeds	Per 2-300 Amp Power Feeds (CLEC provides cable)	NONE		
	2-400 Amp Feeds	Per 2-400 Amp Power Feeds (CLEC provides cable)	NONE		
626					
626 627	AC Service: Extension of 100 Amp AC Service (Opt.)	Per Request	NRFCW		\$6,447.00

Note Proceed Proceed Procedure P			1		Current	
Decomposition						
Line De-Power Augin Product Type					-	
Line De-Power Augin Product Type					Recurring	Recurring Rate
For Amp	Line	Product Type	Rate Element Description	USOC	Rate	
EAST PRIEST CALLED PRIEST PRIES			Trace Element 2 coolingtion			(
Section Price Pr			Der Ame	COCCD	£40.04	
633 February 1975			Per Amp	SIGUR	\$10.61	
Section Per	632	FIBER CABLE PLACEMENT				
Section Per	633	Fiber Installation	Per Fiber Cable Sheath (CLEC Vendor Pulls Cable)	S8GF4	\$2.13	\$488.48
SS CALE FACK SS COPE Park SS COPE SS						·
10.00 DP Power Caller Roads			Per Nack/Conduit Duct	30000	φ1.33	
Section Per Harder South						
Good Concentration Arrangement (Coppen) Randring Per Rack Society	636	DC Power Cable Rack	Per Rack	S8GEP	\$13.64	\$2,667.22
Good Concentration Arrangement (Coppen) Randring Per Rack Society				SAGEO		
6.95 CONDUTY PLACEMENT Per RECO. \$5005 \$7,000.71						
Section Proceed Capter Ready Per Ready Per Ready Section			Pel Rack	SEGER	\$30.63	
Set Price Cable Rock	639	CONDUIT PLACEMENT				
Set Price Cable Rock	640	DC Power Cable Rack	Per Rack	S8GES		\$7,386,71
642 INTERCONNECTION CONTEXT STREET CONTENT CONTEXT CONTEXT STREET CONTEXT CONT						
Section Sect						
644 ILE OF OLES CONNECTION	642	Interconnection Arrangement (Copper) Racking	Per Rack	S8GEU		\$5,545.50
644 ILE OF OLES CONNECTION	643	INTERCONNECTION COSTS:				
1645 Voice Grade Arrangement						
Total Control Grade Arrangement Total Shelded Pairs (CLEC provides cable) SePAL Separat						
267 Dist Arrangement - DCS 28 Dist (CLEC provides cablet) S8PZR 500.07 S886.80				S8F3G	\$3.86	\$156.02
267 Dist Arrangement - DCS 28 Dist (CLEC provides cablet) S8PZR 500.07 S886.80	646	Voice Grade Arrangement	100 Shielded Pairs (CLEC provides cable)	S8FWW	\$3.86	\$156.02
288 281 Amangement - DSX						
1083 CLUE Computer CLUE Computer cable SBF27 S56 6 S116.07						
1051 Filter Arrangement						
Section	649	DS3 Arrangement - DCS	1 DS3 (CLEC provides cable)	S8F23	\$115.30	\$1,809.40
Section						
AT&T-PROVISIONED FACILITIES & EQUIPMENT:						
ATT-PROVISIONED FACILITIES & EQUIPMENT:		Finer Arrangement	12 Fiber Pails (CLEC provides cable)	SOLSM	\$3.76	\$495.49
655 PLANNING	652				<u> </u>	<u> </u>
655 PLANNING		AT&T-PROVISIONED FACILITIES & EQUIPMENT:				
GS-F PLANNING Per Request NRFA1 39,268.73	652					
Section Per Institute Per Request NRFA1 S9.28/37						
Per Request NRFA2 \$1,606.77	654	PLANNING			<u> </u>	<u> </u>
Per Request NRFA2 \$1,606.77	655	Planning - Initial	Per Request	NRFA1		\$9,268.73
657 Real ESTATE						
Accordance Per Square Foot SBGEN \$0.44			Pel Request	NRFAZ		\$1,000.77
659 POWER PROVISIONING	657	REAL ESTATE				
659 POWER PROVISIONING	658	Land Rental	Per Square Foot	S8GFN	\$0.44	
580 Power Cable and Infrastructure:				0002	70	
661 2-100 Amp Feeds						
F862 2-200 Amp Feeds	660	Power Cable and Infrastructure:				
F862 2-200 Amp Feeds	661	2-100 Amp Feeds	Per 2-100 Amp Power Feeds	S8GC4	\$13.84	\$7.853.86
683 2-300 Amp Feeds						
666 AC Service Sacor Sis.8 Sis.143.00						
666 Extension of 100 Amp AC Service (Opt.) Per Request NRFCW S&GEO S0.05	663	2-300 Amp Feeds	Per 2-300 Amp Power Feeds	SSGC6	\$13.84	\$20,338.00
666 Extension of 100 Amp AC Service (Opt.) Per Request NRFCW S&GEO S0.05	664	2-400 Amp Feeds	Per 2-400 Amp Power Feeds	S8GC7	\$13.84	\$28,143.00
February					·	. ,
AC Usage			D D			DO 447.00
B68 DC POWER AMPERAGE CHARGE						
B869 Per Amp	667	AC Usage	Per KWH	S8GEO	\$0.05	
B869 Per Amp	668	DC POWER AMPERAGE CHARGE				
FIRER CABLE PLACEMENT			Dor Amn	COCCD	\$10.61	
Fiber Installation			Pel Amp	SOUCK	\$10.01	
For Carbon Fiber Racking Per Rack/Conduit Duct S80DG \$1.55	670	FIBER CABLE PLACEMENT				
For Carbon Fiber Racking Per Rack/Conduit Duct S80DG \$1.55	671	Fiber Installation	Per Fiber Cable Sheath	S8GDF	\$2.13	\$976.96
GABLE RACK Per Rack S8GEP \$13.64 \$2,667.22						·
For DC Power Cable Rack			rei Nack/Colludit Duct	36606	φ1.55	
Fiber Cable Rack Per Rack S8GEQ \$20.63						
Interconnection Arrangement (Copper) Racking	674	DC Power Cable Rack	Per Rack	S8GEP	\$13.64	\$2,667.22
Interconnection Arrangement (Copper) Racking	675	Fiher Cahle Rack		SAGEO		
GONDUIT PLACEMENT						
DC Power Cable Rack			Per Rack	SEGER	\$30.63	
Fiber Cable Rack Per 1-Duct S8GET S4,711.89	677	CONDUIT PLACEMENT				
Fiber Cable Rack Per 1-Duct S8GET S4,711.89	678	DC Power Cable Rack	Per 2-Duct	SAGES		\$7 386 71
Interconnection Arrangement (Copper) Racking						
NTERCONNECTION COSTS:						
B81 INTERCONNECTION COSTS:	680	Interconnection Arrangement (Copper) Racking	Per 2-Duct	S8GEU		\$5,545.50
B82 LEC TO CLEC CONNECTION	681	INTERCONNECTION COSTS:				
Sage A Voice Grade Arrangement 100 Copper Pairs Sage						
Section			400 Cannas Daire		00.1-	A4 C=4 C=
SS DS1 Arrangement - DCS 28 DS1 SSGDN \$439.98 \$2,341.45						
Section Sect	684	Voice Grade Arrangement	100 Shielded Pairs	S8GEB	\$6.19	\$1,371.93
B86 DS1 Arrangement - DSX 28 DS1 S8GDS \$35.04 \$2,341.45	685	DS1 Arrangement - DCS	28 DS1	S8GDN		
B33 Arrangement - DCS						
BS3 Arrangement - DSX						. ,
Fiber Arrangement						
Fiber Arrangement	688	DS3 Arrangement - DSX	1 DS3	S8GD3	\$12.36	\$598.33
CLEC-PROVISIONED FACILITIES & EQUIPMENT: ADJACENT OFF-SITE						
CLEC-PROVISIONED FACILITIES & EQUIPMENT: ADJACENT OFF-SITE		r ibor Arrangement	וב ו וטפו ו מווט(בד ו וטפו טנומוועט)	SOUEG	φο.25	φυ,/51.22
691 ADJACENT OFF-SITE	690					
691 ADJACENT OFF-SITE	1	CLEC-PROVISIONED FACILITIES & EQUIPMENT:				
692 PLANNING Per Request NRFA3 \$1,254.32 694 CONDUIT S8GEW \$1.17 695 Conduit Space Per Innerduct S8GEW \$1.17 696 INTERCONNECTION COSTS: S8GEW \$1.17 697 ILEC TO CLEC CONNECTION 900 DS0 (Hole, Racking, MDF) (CLEC Vendor Pulls and Installs Cable) S8GF5 \$311.43 698 DS1 Arrangement - DCS Installs Cable) S8GF6 \$439.96 700 DS1 Arrangement - DCS Installs Cable) S8GF6 \$439.96 700 DS1 Arrangement - DSX Installs Cable) S8GF7 \$35.03 701 DS1 Arrangement - MDF Installs Cable) S8GF8 \$311.43 701 DS1 Arrangement - MDF Installs Cable) S8GF8 \$311.43	691					
Per Request						
694 CONDUIT S8GEW \$1.17 695 Conduit Space Per Innerduct \$8GEW \$1.17 696 INTERCONNECTION COSTS: S8GEW \$1.17 697 ILEC TO CLEC CONNECTION 900 DS0 (Hole, Racking, MDF) (CLEC Vendor Pulls and Installs Cable) S8GF5 \$311.43 698 Voice Grade/DS0 Arrangement Installs Cable) S8GF6 \$439.96 699 DS1 Arrangement - DCS Installs Cable) S8GF6 \$439.96 700 DS1 Arrangement - DSX Installs Cable) S8GF7 \$35.03 701 DS1 Arrangement - MDF Installs Cable) S8GF8 \$311.43 701 DS1 Arrangement - MDF Installs Cable) S8GF8 \$311.43						
694 CONDUIT S8GEW \$1.17 695 Conduit Space Per Innerduct \$8GEW \$1.17 696 INTERCONNECTION COSTS: S8GEW \$1.17 697 ILEC TO CLEC CONNECTION 900 DS0 (Hole, Racking, MDF) (CLEC Vendor Pulls and Installs Cable) S8GF5 \$311.43 698 Voice Grade/DS0 Arrangement Installs Cable) S8GF6 \$439.96 699 DS1 Arrangement - DCS Installs Cable) S8GF6 \$439.96 700 DS1 Arrangement - DSX Installs Cable) S8GF7 \$35.03 701 DS1 Arrangement - MDF Installs Cable) S8GF8 \$311.43 701 DS1 Arrangement - MDF Installs Cable) S8GF8 \$311.43	693	Planning	Per Request	NRFA3		\$1,254.32
Per Innerduct S8GEW \$1.17						
Section Sect			Per Innerduct	SOCEM	Φ4 4 7	
697 ILEC TO CLEC CONNECTION 900 DS0 (Hole, Racking, MDF) (CLEC Vendor Pulls and Installs Cable) \$86F5 \$311.43 698 Voice Grade/DS0 Arrangement 28 DS1 (Hole, Racking, DCS) (CLEC Vendor Pulls and Installs Cable) \$86F6 \$439.96 699 DS1 Arrangement - DCS Installs Cable) \$86F6 \$439.96 700 DS1 Arrangement - DSX Installs Cable) \$86F7 \$35.03 701 DS1 Arrangement - MDF Installs Cable) \$86F8 \$311.43 701 DS1 Arrangement - MDF Installs Cable) \$86F8 \$311.43			i di ilifiletuudi	SOUEVV	\$1.17	
900 DS0 (Hole, Racking, MDF) (CLEC Vendor Pulls and Installs Cable) S8GF5 \$311.43					<u> </u>	
900 DS0 (Hole, Racking, MDF) (CLEC Vendor Pulls and Installs Cable) S8GF5 \$311.43	697	ILEC TO CLEC CONNECTION				
698 Voice Grade/DS0 Arrangement Installs Cable) \$8GF5 \$311.43 699 DS1 Arrangement - DCS 18 DS1 (Hole, Racking, DCS) (CLEC Vendor Pulls and Installs Cable) \$8GF6 \$439.96 700 DS1 Arrangement - DSX 18 DS1 (Hole, Racking, DSX) (CLEC Vendor Pulls and Installs Cable) \$8GF7 \$35.03 701 DS1 Arrangement - MDF 18 DS1 (Hole, Racking, MDF) (CLEC Vendor Pulls and Installs Cable) \$8GF8 \$311.43 12 Fiber Pairs (Hole, Racking, FDF) (CLEC Vendor Pulls \$8GF8 \$311.43	55,		900 DS0 (Hole Packing MDE) (CLEC Vander Builta and			
28 DS1 (Hole, Racking, DCS) (CLEC Vendor Pulls and Installs Cable) S8GF6 \$439.96		V 1 0 1 /D00 1				
699 DS1 Arrangement - DCS Installs Cable) \$8GF6 \$439.96 700 DS1 Arrangement - DSX 28 DS1 (Hole, Racking, DSX) (CLEC Vendor Pulls and Installs Cable) \$8GF7 \$35.03 701 DS1 Arrangement - MDF 450 DS1 (Hole, Racking, MDF) (CLEC Vendor Pulls and Installs Cable) \$8GF8 \$311.43 12 Fiber Pairs (Hole, Racking, FDF) (CLEC Vendor Pulls \$35.03 \$311.43	698	Voice Grade/DS0 Arrangement		S8GF5	\$311.43	
699 DS1 Arrangement - DCS Installs Cable) \$8GF6 \$439.96 700 DS1 Arrangement - DSX 28 DS1 (Hole, Racking, DSX) (CLEC Vendor Pulls and Installs Cable) \$8GF7 \$35.03 701 DS1 Arrangement - MDF 450 DS1 (Hole, Racking, MDF) (CLEC Vendor Pulls and Installs Cable) \$8GF8 \$311.43 12 Fiber Pairs (Hole, Racking, FDF) (CLEC Vendor Pulls \$35.03 \$311.43		-	28 DS1 (Hole, Racking, DCS) (CLEC Vendor Pulls and			
28 DS1 (Hole, Racking, DSX) (CLEC Vendor Pulls and Installs Cable) \$35.03 \$35.03 \$35.03 \$35.03 \$35.03 \$35.03 \$35.03 \$35.03 \$35.03 \$35.03 \$35.03 \$35.03 \$35.03 \$35.03 \$35.03 \$35.03 \$35.03 \$35.03 \$35.03 \$35.03 \$35.03 \$	600	DS1 Arrangement - DC9		COCEC	¢420.00	
700 DS1 Arrangement - DSX Installs Cable) \$86F7 \$35.03 450 DS1 (Hole, Racking, MDF) (CLEC Vendor Pulls and Installs Cable) \$86F8 \$311.43 701 DS1 Arrangement - MDF Installs Cable) \$86F8 \$311.43 12 Fiber Pairs (Hole, Racking, FDF) (CLEC Vendor Pulls) \$86F8 \$311.43	099	DO LATIATIVE TIETIE - DOS	Instant Capie)	300F0	Ф439.9 6	
450 DS1 (Hole, Racking, MDF) (CLEC Vendor Pulls and Installs Cable) S8GF8 \$311.43 12 Fiber Pairs (Hole, Racking, FDF) (CLEC Vendor Pulls	1					
450 DS1 (Hole, Racking, MDF) (CLEC Vendor Pulls and Installs Cable) S8GF8 \$311.43 12 Fiber Pairs (Hole, Racking, FDF) (CLEC Vendor Pulls	700	DS1 Arrangement - DSX	Installs Cable)	S8GF7	\$35.03	
701 DS1 Arrangement - MDF Installs Cable) S8GF8 \$311.43 12 Fiber Pairs (Hole, Racking, FDF) (CLEC Vendor Pulls) \$311.43	. 55				200.00	
12 Fiber Pairs (Hole, Racking, FDF) (CLEC Vendor Pulls	1					
	701	DS1 Arrangement - MDF		S8GF8	\$311.43	
			12 Fiber Pairs (Hole, Racking, FDF) (CLEC Vendor Pulls			
102 privot ratetingement and installe Cable) 580F9 \$9.02	700	Fiher Arrangement	, , ,	SOCEO	¢0.02	
	702	i inei Vitalidellietir	and modalio Cable)	SøGF9	\$9.02	

		June 29, 2007		Current Monthly Recurring	Current Non- Recurring Rate
Line 703	Product Type	Rate Element Description	USOC	Rate	(Initial)
	AT&T-PROVISIONED FACILITIES & EQUIPMENT:				
	ADJACENT OFF-SITE PLANNING				
706	Planning	Per Request	NRFA3		\$1,254.32
	CONDUIT Conduit Space	Per Innerduct	S8GEW	\$1.17	
	INTERCONNECTION COSTS:	i ei iiiieidact	JUGLYY	Ψ1.17	
	ILEC TO CLEC CONNECTION	000 DC0	80050	C244 42	#405.04
	Voice Grade/DS0 Arrangement DS1 Arrangement - DCS	900 DS0 28 DS1	S8GEC S8GDO	\$311.43 \$439.96	
713	DS1 Arrangement - DSX	28 DS1	S8GDT	\$35.03	\$1,830.99
	DS1 Arrangement - MDF Fiber Arrangement	450 DS1 12 Fiber Pairs (24 Fiber Strands)	S8GDU S8GEH	\$311.43 \$9.02	
716	T Ibol 7 illuligorilone	12 Fibor Fairo (2 FFibor Ottarias)	0002.1	ψ0.02	φο,οι σ.2ο
	RATES AND CHARGES FOR				
	COMPLETE SPACE DISCONTINUANCE Application Fee	Per Request	NRFX1		\$503.95
720	Project Management Fee – Complete Space Discontinuance	Per Request	NRFX2		\$2,883.10
	Remove Fiber Jumpers Remove Fiber Cables	Per linear foot Per linear foot	NRFX3 NRFX4		\$18.79 \$14.43
	Remove VF/DS0 Cable	Per linear foot	NRFX5		\$2.60
	Remove DS1 Cable	Per linear foot	NRFX6		\$4.89
	Remove DS3 Cable (Coax) Remove Timing Cable	Per linear foot Per Request	NRFX7 NRFX8		\$3.57 \$9.64
	Remove Power Cable-50AMP feed & below	Per linear foot	NRFX9		\$24.76
	Remove Power Cable-100AMP feed & above	Per linear foot	NRFXA		\$22.73
	Remove Cage Grounding Material Remove Fiber Entrance Cable	Each grounding lead & ground bar Per cable removal job	NRFXB NRFXC		\$1,462.85 \$1,664.00
731	Infrastructure Maps & Records	Per cable removal job	NRFXD		\$104.00
732 733	Engineering Work Order	Per cable removal job	NRFXE NRFXF		\$104.00
	Work Group Information Distribution Restore Floor Tile – per Standard Bay	Per cable removal job Per Standard Bay	NRFXG		\$104.00 \$71.79
735	Floor Restoration Contractor Trip Charge	Per trip	NRFXH		\$144.63
736 737	Restore Floor Tile	Per Non-Standard Bay	NRFXJ		\$81.53
	RATES AND CHARGES FOR				
	SPACE REASSIGNMENT/RESTENCILING		MARKET		A 500.05
	Application Fee Project Management Fee – Space Reassignment	Per Request Per Request	NRFXK NRFXL		\$503.95 \$2,883.10
742	Restencil DS0/DSL Block	Per 100 pair block	NRFXM		\$15.33
	Restencil DS1 Block Restencil DS3 Coax Cable	Per 28 DS1s Per cable	NRFXN NRFXO		\$6.02 \$4.90
	Restencil Fiber Cable Block	Per 12 pair cable	NRFXP		\$91.95
	Restencil Fiber Jumper Block	Per 4 jumpers	NRFXQ		\$61.30
	Restencil Power and tag cables Restencil Timing Source and tag cable	Per 1-4 feeds Per cable	NRFXR NRFXS		\$107.28 \$122.60
	Timing Record Book Update	Per element	NRFXT		\$45.98
	Interconnection Records Update	Per element	NRFXU		\$296.61
	Power Records Update Vendor Engineering	Per element Per Space Reassignment job	NRFXV NRFXW		\$355.94 \$711.88
753			THE ALL		77.7.000
	RATES AND CHARGES FOR POWER REDUCTION (CABLE REMOVAL)				
	Application Fee	Per Request	NRFXX		\$503.95
757	Project Management Fee – Power Reduction(cable removal)	Per Request	NRFXY		\$2,220.45
	Remove Power Cable-50AMP feed & below Remove Power Cable-100AMP feed & above	Per linear foot Per linear foot	NRFXZ NRFY1		\$24.76 \$22.73
760	TOTAL	To modificat	MIXITI		ΨΖΖ.13
	RATES AND CHARGES FOR				
	POWER REDUCTION (REFUSING ONLY) Application Fee	Per Request	NRFY2		\$503.95
764	Project Management Fee – Power Refusing Only	50AMP A&B feeds & below	NRFY3		\$1,562.80
	Project Management Fee – Power Refusing Only Power Fuse Reductions on Company BDFB	100AMP A&B feeds & above 50AMP A&B feeds & below	NRFY4 NRFY5		\$2,004.57 \$367.81
767	Restencil Power and tag cables	Per 1-4 feeds	NRFY6		\$107.28
768	Power Records Update	Per element	NRFY7		\$355.94
769 770	Vendor Engineering Power Fuse Reductions on Power Board	Per Space Reassignment job 100AMP A&B feeds & above	NRFY8 NRFY9		\$711.88 \$490.41
771	Restencil Power and tag cables	Per 1-4 feeds	NRFYA	<u> </u>	\$107.28
772	Power Records Update	Per element	NRFYB		\$355.94
773 774	Vendor Engineering	Per Space Reassignment job	NRFYC		\$711.88
775	RATES AND CHARGES FOR				
	INTERCONNECTION TERMINATION REDUCTION	Day Daywest	NEEVE		# F00.05
	Application Fee Project Management Fee – Interconnection Cable Reduction	Per Request Per Request	NRFYD NRFYE		\$503.95 \$2,441.33
779	Remove VF/DS0 Cable	Per linear foot	NRFYF		\$2.60
	Remove DS1 Cable	Per linear foot	NRFYG		\$4.89 \$3.57
781	Remove DS3 Cable (Coax)	Per linear foot	NRFYH	1	ֆ 3.57

		54.15 27, 2557			
				Current	
				Monthly	Current Non-
				Recurring	Recurring Rate
Line	Product Type	Rate Element Description	usoc	Rate	(Initial)
782	Remove Fiber Cables	Per linear foot	NRFYJ		\$14.43
783	Remove Fiber Jumpers	Per linear foot	NRFYK		\$18.79

GENERIC TERMINOLOGY	USOC	OANAD TERMINOLOGY	Notes	Monthly Recurring and/or Resale Discount %	TO THE NO	NRC Additiona ES TO REFER NRECURRING T FOR RATES
This Pricing Appendix contains certain recurring rates established NETWORK ELEMENTS NETWORK INTERFACE DEVICE (NID) NID Interface NID Premise Visit	with final rates in D. 05-03-026.	NETWORK INTERFACE DEVICE (NID to NID Crossonnect NID to NID Crossonnect		NRO NRO	NRC Initial @ @	NRC Additional @ @
LOOPS 2-Wire Analog Zone 1	LKB/LKBAA, AELKB, AELKA	LINKS Basic or Assured Link - 2 Wire	/2/	\$ 9.48	@	@
2-Wire Analog Zone 2	LKB/LKBAA, AELKB, AELKA	Basic or Assured Link - 2 Wire	/2/	\$ 12.79	@	@
2-Wire Analog Zone 3 2-Wire Analog Statewide /1/	LKB/LKBAA, AELKB, AELKA LKB/LKBAA, AELKB, AELKA	Basic or Assured Link - 2 Wire Basic or Assured Link - 2 Wire	/2/	\$ 26.43 \$ 11.73	@	@
4-Wire Analog Zone 1	LK4WA	4-Wire Link	/2/	\$ 20.15	@	@
4-Wire Analog Zone 2	LK4WA LK4WA	4-Wire Link	/2/	\$ 24.38	@	@
4-Wire Analog Zone 3 4-Wire Analog Statewide /1/	LK4WA	4-Wire Link 4-Wire Link	/2/	\$ 36.41 \$ 22.41	@	@
4 NF - 20 5 7% A 4 4 4 2 2 4 5	05741/	4-Wire - CO Facility Interface	(0.1			
4-Wire - CO Facility Interface Connection	3F74X	Connection	/2/	\$ 3.06	@	@
2-wire Digital Zone 1 2-wire Digital Zone 2	LKB2Q/LKB3Q/U2Q/U3Q LKB2Q/LKB3Q/U2Q/U3Q	Basic - 2 Wire + ISDN Option Basic - 2 Wire + ISDN Option	/2/	\$ 9.98 \$ 13.34	@	@
2-wire Digital Zone 3	LKB2Q/LKB3Q/U2Q/U3Q	Basic - 2 Wire + ISDN Option	/2/	\$ 27.01	@	@
2-wire Digital Statewide /1/	LKB2Q/LKB3Q/U2Q/U3Q	Basic - 2 Wire + ISDN Option	/2/	\$ 12.25	@	@
DS1 Loop Zone 1 DS1 Loop Zone 2	LKC4W LKC4W	Digital 1.544 MBPS DS-1 Digital 1.544 MBPS DS-1	/2/ /2/	\$ 48.67 \$ 63.19	@	@
DS1 Loop Zone 3	LKC4W	Digital 1.544 MBPS DS-1	/2/	\$ 102.76	@	@
DS1 Loop Statewide /1/	LKC4W	Digital 1.544 MBPS DS-1	/2/	\$ 56.57	@	@
PBX Option (in addition to regular 2-Wire loop charges) Zone 1	LKBRC/LKP/LKPAA	PBX Loop Option	/2/	\$ 1.13	@	@
PBX Option (in addition to regular 2-Wire loop charges) Zone 2	LKBRC/LKP/LKPAA	PBX Loop Option	/2/	\$ 1.10	@	@
PBX Option (in addition to regular 2-Wire loop charges) Zone 3 PBX Option (in addition to regular 2-Wire loop charges) Statewide /1/	LKBRC/LKP/LKPAA LKBRC/LKP/LKPAA	PBX Loop Option PBX Loop Option	/2/	\$ 0.94 \$ 1.11	@	@
Coin Option (in addition to regular 2-Wire loop charges) Zone 1	LKDBO/LKDTO	Coin Loop Option	/2/	\$ 0.60	@	@
Coin Option (in addition to regular 2-Wire loop charges) Zone 2 Coin Option (in addition to regular 2-Wire loop charges) Zone 3	LKDBO/LKDTO LKDBO/LKDTO	Coin Loop Option Coin Loop Option	/2/ /2/	\$ 0.58 \$ 0.50	@	@ @
Coin Option (in addition to regular 2-Wire loop charges) Statewide /1/	LKDBO/LKDTO	Coin Loop Option	/2/	\$ 0.59	@	@
SDN Option (in addition to regular 2-wire loop charges) Zone 1	See 2 wire digital	ISDN Loop Option	/2/	\$ 0.50	@	@
SDN Option (in addition to regular 2-wire loop charges) Zone 2 SDN Option (in addition to regular 2-wire loop charges) Zone 3	See 2 wire digital See 2 wire digital	ISDN Loop Option ISDN Loop Option	/2/	\$ 0.54 \$ 0.58	@	@
SDN Option (in addition to regular 2-wire loop charges) Statewide /1/	See 2 wire digital	ISDN Loop Option	/2/	\$ 0.52	@	@
DS3 Loop						
Zone 1	U4D3X		/2/	\$ 474.73	@	@
Zone 2 Zone 3	U4D3X U4D3X		/2/	\$ 702.79 \$ 1,388.30	@	@
Statewide	U4D3X		/2/	\$ 563.73	@	@
DSL Capable Loop Option						
Zone 1 Zone 2		Basic - 2 Wire + ISDN Option Basic - 2 Wire + ISDN Option	/2/	\$ 9.98 \$ 13.34	@	@ @
Zone 3		Basic - 2 Wire + ISDN Option	/2/	\$ 27.01	@	@
Statewide		Basic - 2 Wire + ISDN Option	/2/	\$ 12.25	@	@
DSL Capable Loops: 2-Wire xDSL Loop						
PSD #1 - 2-Wire xDSL Loop Zone 1 PSD #1 - 2-Wire xDSL Loop Zone 2	2SLAX 2SLAX	N/A N/A	/2/	\$ 9.48 \$ 12.79	@	@
PSD #1 - 2-Wire xDSL Loop Zone 3	2SLAX	N/A N/A	/2/	\$ 12.79 \$ 26.43	@	@
PSD #1 - 2-Wire xDSL Loop Statewide /1/ PSD #2 - 2-Wire xDSL Loop Zone 1	2SLAX 2SLBX	N/A N/A	/2/	\$ 11.73 \$ 9.48	@	@ @
PSD #2 - 2-Wire xDSL Loop Zone 2	2SLBX	N/A	/2/	\$ 12.79	@	@
PSD #2 - 2-Wire xDSL Loop Zone 3 PSD #2 - 2-Wire xDSL Loop Statewide /1/	2SLBX 2SLBX	N/A N/A	/2/ /2/	\$ 26.43 \$ 11.73	@ @	@
PSD #3 - 2-Wire xDSL Loop Zone 1 PSD #3 - 2-Wire xDSL Loop Zone 2	2SLCX 2SLCX	N/A N/A	/2/ /2/	\$ 9.48 \$ 12.79	@	@
PSD #3 - 2-Wire xDSL Loop Zone 3	2SLCX	N/A	/2/	\$ 26.43	@	@
PSD #3 - 2-Wire xDSL Loop Statewide /1/ PSD #4 - 2-Wire xDSL Loop Zone 1	2SLCX 2SLDX	N/A N/A	/2/	\$ 11.73 \$ 9.48	@	@
PSD #4 - 2-Wire xDSL Loop Zone 2	2SLDX	N/A	/2/	\$ 12.79	@	@
PSD #4 - 2-Wire xDSL Loop Zone 3 PSD #4 - 2-Wire xDSL Loop Statewide /1/	2SLDX 2SLDX	N/A N/A	/2/	\$ 26.43 \$ 11.73	@ @	@
PSD #5 - 2-Wire xDSL Loop Zone 1 PSD #5 - 2-Wire xDSL Loop Zone 2	U2F U2F	N/A N/A	/2/ /2/	\$ 9.48 \$ 12.79	@	@ @
PSD #5 - 2-Wire xDSL Loop Statewide /1/	U2F U2F	N/A N/A	/2/	\$ 26.43 \$ 11.73	@	@
PSD #7 - 2-Wire xDSL Loop Zone 1	2SLFX	N/A	/2/	\$ 9.48	@	@
PSD #7 - 2-Wire xDSL Loop Zone 2 PSD #7 - 2-Wire xDSL Loop Zone 3	2SLFX 2SLFX	N/A N/A	/2/	\$ 12.79 \$ 26.43	@	@
PSD #7 - 2-Wire xDSL Loop Statewide /1/	2SLFX	N/A	/2/	\$ 11.73	@	@
PSD #3 - 4-Wire xDSL Loop Zone 1	4SL1X	N/A	/2/	\$ 20.15	@	@
PSD #3 - 4-Wire xDSL Loop Zone 2 PSD #3 - 4-Wire xDSL Loop Zone 3	4SL1X 4SL1X	N/A N/A	/2/	\$ 24.38 \$ 36.41	@	@ @
PSD #3 - 4-Wire xDSL Loop Statewide /1/	4SL1X	N/A	/2/	\$ 22.41	@	@
ST						
.ST performed on CODSLAM Loop .ST performed on Sub Loop	URCLD URCLB	N/A N/A		N/A N/A	\$203.04 \$176.71	N/A N/A
.oop Qualification Process Loop Qualification Process - Mechanized	NR98U	N/A		N/A	\$0.00	N/A
Loop Qualification Process - Manual	NRBXU	N/A		N/A N/A	TBD	N/A
1	1	l .	1	1		ı

	TERMINOLOGY	USOC	OANAD TERMINOLOGY	Notes	Monthly Recurring and/or Resale Discount %	TO THE NO	NRC Additional ES TO REFER RECURRING T FOR RATES
DSL Cond	ditioning Options Removal of Repeaters	NRBXV	N/A		N/A	\$ 246.30	\$ 21.17
	Incremental Removal of Repeater (> than 17.5 Kft. same location/same						
	cable) Incremental Additional Removal of Repeater (> than 17.5 Kft. same	NRBNL	N/A		N/A	\$ 246.30	\$ 21.17
	location/different cable)	NRBNP	N/A		N/A	\$ 81.06	\$ 21.17
	Removal of Bridged Taps and Repeaters Incremental Removal of Bridged Taps and Repeaters (> than 17.5Kft.	NRBXH	N/A		N/A	\$ 787.66	\$ 56.06
	Same location/same cable)	NRBTV	N/A		N/A	\$ 506.31	\$ 38.61
	Incremental Additional Removal of Bridged Taps and Repeaters (> than 17.5K same location/different cable)	NRBTW	N/A		N/A	\$ 177.15	\$ 38.61
	Removal of Bridged Taps Incremental Removal of Bridged Tap (> than 17.5 Kft. same location/same	NRBXW	N/A		N/A	\$ 588.17	\$ 34.89
	cable)	NRBNK	N/A		N/A	\$ 294.08	\$ 17.44
	Incremental Additional Removal of Bridged Tap (> than 17.5 Kft. same location/different cable)	NRBNN	N/A		N/A	\$ 96.10	\$ 17.44
	Removal of Bridged Taps and Load Coils	NRBXF	N/A		N/A	\$ 1,321.41	\$ 64.10
	Incremental Removal of Load Coil & Bridge Tap (> than 17.5 Kft. same location/same cable)	NRBM8	N/A		N/A	\$ 534.25	\$ 26.78
	Incremental Additional Removal of Load Coil & Bridge Tap (> 17.5Kft. Same location/different cable)		NI/A		N1/A		
	Removal of Load Coils	NRBM9 NRBXZ	N/A N/A		N/A N/A	\$ 197.66 \$ 780.05	\$ 26.78 \$ 29.22
	Incremental Removal of Load Coil (> than 17.5 Kft. same location/same cable)	NRBNJ	N/A		N/A	\$ 260.02	\$ 9.34
	Incremental Additional Removal of Load Coil (> than 17.5 Kft. same						
	location/different cable)	NRBNH	N/A		N/A	\$ 101.56	\$ 9.34
Remove A	All Bridged Tap (RABT) - MMP						
	Removal of non-excessive bridged tap DSL loops >0Kft. And <17.5Kft. Removal of All Bridged Tap DSL Loops 12Kft. To 17.5Kft.	NRMRJ NRMRP	N/A N/A		N/A N/A	\$ 295.60 \$ 765.21	
	Removal of non-excessive bridged tap DSL loops >17.5Kft DSL Loops -						
	per element incremental Removal of All Bridged Tap DSL loops >17.5KFt per element	NRMRS	N/A		N/A	\$ 295.60	
	incremental	NRMRM	N/A		N/A	\$ 295.60	
SUB-LOO	PS						NRC
ECS to S	SAI sub-loop	IIVICA	NI/A		e 0.00	NI/A	N 1/A
	2 Wire Analog 4 Wire Analog	U6LSA U6LSA	N/A N/A		\$ 0.89 \$ 5.73	N/A N/A	N/A N/A
	2 Wire DSL	U6LSA	N/A		\$ 0.89	N/A	N/A
ECS to	4 Wire DSL Terminal sub-loop	U6LSA	N/A		\$ 5.73	N/A	N/A
	2 Wire Analog	U6LSB	N/A		\$ 4.92	N/A	N/A
	4 Wire Analog 2 Wire DSL	U6LSB U6LSB	N/A N/A		\$ 13.08 \$ 4.92	N/A N/A	N/A N/A
F00 - 1	4 Wire DSL	U6LSB	N/A		\$ 13.08	N/A	N/A
ECS to I	NID sub-loop 2 Wire Analog	U6LSC	N/A		\$ 6.67	N/A	N/A
	4 Wire Analog	U6LSC	N/A		\$ 19.52	N/A	N/A
	2 Wire DSL 4 Wire DSL	U6LSC U6LSC	N/A N/A		\$ 6.67 \$ 19.52	N/A N/A	N/A N/A
SAI to To	erminal sub-loop		NI/A			NI/A	N 1/A
	2 Wire Analog 4 Wire Analog	U6LSS U6LSS	N/A N/A		\$ 4.92 \$ 13.08	N/A N/A	N/A N/A
	2 Wire DSL	U6LSS	N/A		\$ 4.92	N/A	N/A
SAI to N	4 Wire DSL	U6LSS	N/A		\$ 13.08	N/A	N/A
	2 Wire Analog 4 Wire Analog	U6LST U6LST	N/A N/A		\$ 6.67 \$ 19.52	N/A N/A	N/A N/A
	2 Wire DSL	U6LST U6LST	N/A N/A		\$ 19.52 \$ 6.67	N/A N/A	N/A N/A
Tarmina	4 Wire DSL I to NID sub-loop	U6LST	N/A		\$ 19.52	N/A	N/A
	2 Wire Analog	U6LSU	N/A		\$ 2.96		N/A
	4 Wire Analog 2 Wire DSL	U6LSU U6LSU	N/A N/A		\$ 8.25 \$ 2.96		N/A N/A
	4 Wire DSL	U6LSU	N/A		\$ 8.25		N/A
	P Non-Recurring Charges OSL - Simple					NRC Initial	NRC Additional
	Crossconnects, per line - (MANUAL/FAX)	UCSC1	N/A		N/A	\$ 271.57	\$ 77.49
	Crossconnects, per line - (CESAR/LEX)) Crossconnects, per line - (MECHANIZED)	UCSC2 UCSC3	N/A N/A		N/A N/A	\$ 207.30 \$ 148.69	
2-Wire D	DSL - Complex						
	Crossconnects, per line - (MANUAL/FAX) Crossconnects, per line - (CESAR/LEX))	UCSC4 UCSC5	N/A N/A		N/A N/A	\$ 242.79 \$ 178.52	
			N/A	1	N/A	\$ 119.91	
	Crossconnects, per line - (MECHANIZED)	UCSC6	1477	_			\$ 77.49
2-Wire A	Crossconnects, per line - (MECHANIZED) Analog - Simple Crossconnects, per line - (MANUAL/FAX)		N/A		N/A	\$ 271.57	
2-Wire A	Analog - Simple Crossconnects, per line - (MANUAL/FAX) Crossconnects, per line - (CESAR/LEX))	UCSC1 UCSC2	N/A N/A		N/A	\$ 271.57 \$ 207.30	\$ 77.49
	Analog - Simple Crossconnects, per line - (MANUAL/FAX) Crossconnects, per line - (CESAR/LEX)) Crossconnects, per line - (MECHANIZED) Analog - Complex	UCSC1	N/A				\$ 77.49
	Analog - Simple Crossconnects, per line - (MANUAL/FAX) Crossconnects, per line - (CESAR/LEX)) Crossconnects, per line - (MECHANIZED) Analog - Complex Crossconnects, per line - (MANUAL/FAX)	UCSC1 UCSC2 UCSC3 UCSC4	N/A N/A N/A		N/A N/A N/A	\$ 207.30 \$ 148.69 \$ 242.79	\$ 77.49 \$ 71.59 \$ 53.85
	Analog - Simple Crossconnects, per line - (MANUAL/FAX) Crossconnects, per line - (CESAR/LEX)) Crossconnects, per line - (MECHANIZED) Analog - Complex	UCSC1 UCSC2 UCSC3	N/A N/A N/A		N/A N/A	\$ 207.30 \$ 148.69 \$ 242.79 \$ 178.52	\$ 77.49 \$ 71.59 \$ 53.85 \$ 53.85
2-Wire A	Analog - Simple Crossconnects, per line - (MANUAL/FAX) Crossconnects, per line - (CESAR/LEX)) Crossconnects, per line - (MECHANIZED) Analog - Complex Crossconnects, per line - (MANUAL/FAX) Crossconnects, per line - (CESAR/LEX)) Crossconnects, per line - (MECHANIZED) SDN - Simple	UCSC1 UCSC2 UCSC3 UCSC4 UCSC5 UCSC6	N/A N/A N/A N/A N/A N/A		N/A N/A N/A N/A N/A	\$ 207.30 \$ 148.69 \$ 242.79 \$ 178.52 \$ 119.91	\$ 77.49 \$ 71.59 \$ 53.85 \$ 53.85 \$ 47.96
2-Wire A	Analog - Simple Crossconnects, per line - (MANUAL/FAX) Crossconnects, per line - (CESAR/LEX)) Crossconnects, per line - (MECHANIZED) Analog - Complex Crossconnects, per line - (MANUAL/FAX) Crossconnects, per line - (CESAR/LEX)) Crossconnects, per line - (MECHANIZED)	UCSC1 UCSC2 UCSC3 UCSC4 UCSC4 UCSC5	N/A N/A N/A N/A N/A		N/A N/A N/A N/A	\$ 207.30 \$ 148.69 \$ 242.79 \$ 178.52 \$ 119.91 \$ 247.58	\$ 77.49 \$ 71.59 \$ 53.85 \$ 53.85 \$ 47.96
2-Wire A	Analog - Simple Crossconnects, per line - (MANUAL/FAX) Crossconnects, per line - (CESAR/LEX)) Crossconnects, per line - (MECHANIZED) Analog - Complex Crossconnects, per line - (MANUAL/FAX) Crossconnects, per line - (CESAR/LEX)) Crossconnects, per line - (MECHANIZED) SDN - Simple Crossconnects, per line - (MANUAL/FAX) Crossconnects, per line - (MECHANIZED) Crossconnects, per line - (MECHANIZED)	UCSC1 UCSC2 UCSC3 UCSC4 UCSC5 UCSC6	N/A N/A N/A N/A N/A N/A		N/A N/A N/A N/A N/A	\$ 207.30 \$ 148.69 \$ 242.79 \$ 178.52 \$ 119.91 \$ 247.58	\$ 77.45 \$ 71.55 \$ 53.85 \$ 53.85 \$ 47.96 \$ 64.64
2-Wire A	Analog - Simple Crossconnects, per line - (MANUAL/FAX) Crossconnects, per line - (CESAR/LEX)) Crossconnects, per line - (MECHANIZED) Analog - Complex Crossconnects, per line - (MANUAL/FAX) Crossconnects, per line - (CESAR/LEX)) Crossconnects, per line - (MECHANIZED) SDN - Simple Crossconnects, per line - (MANUAL/FAX) Crossconnects, per line - (MECHANIZED) SDN - Complex	UCSC1 UCSC2 UCSC3 UCSC4 UCSC5 UCSC6 UCSC1 UCSC1 UCSC2 UCSC3	N/A N/A N/A N/A N/A N/A N/A		N/A N/A N/A N/A N/A N/A	\$ 207.30 \$ 148.69 \$ 242.79 \$ 178.52 \$ 119.91 \$ 247.58 \$ 182.41 \$ 117.17	\$ 77.4\$ \$ 71.55 \$ 53.8\$ \$ 53.8\$ \$ 47.96 \$ 64.64 \$ 56.16
2-Wire A	Analog - Simple Crossconnects, per line - (MANUAL/FAX) Crossconnects, per line - (CESAR/LEX)) Crossconnects, per line - (MECHANIZED) Analog - Complex Crossconnects, per line - (MANUAL/FAX) Crossconnects, per line - (CESAR/LEX)) Crossconnects, per line - (MECHANIZED) SDN - Simple Crossconnects, per line - (MANUAL/FAX) Crossconnects, per line - (MECHANIZED) SDN - Complex Crossconnects, per line - (MECHANIZED) SDN - Complex Crossconnects, per line - (MECHANIZED) Crossconnects, per line - (MECHANIZED)	UCSC1 UCSC2 UCSC3 UCSC4 UCSC5 UCSC6 UCSC1 UCSC2 UCSC2 UCSC2 UCSC3	N/A		N/A	\$ 207.30 \$ 148.69 \$ 242.79 \$ 178.52 \$ 119.91 \$ 247.58 \$ 182.41 \$ 117.17 \$ 250.32 \$ 185.15	\$ 77.49 \$ 71.55 \$ 53.85 \$ 53.85 \$ 47.96 \$ 64.64 \$ 56.16 \$ 56.45 \$ 56.45 \$ 56.45
2-Wire IS	Analog - Simple Crossconnects, per line - (MANUAL/FAX) Crossconnects, per line - (CESAR/LEX)) Crossconnects, per line - (MECHANIZED) Analog - Complex Crossconnects, per line - (MANUAL/FAX) Crossconnects, per line - (CESAR/LEX)) Crossconnects, per line - (MECHANIZED) SDN - Simple Crossconnects, per line - (MANUAL/FAX) Crossconnects, per line - (CESAR/LEX)) Crossconnects, per line - (CESAR/LEX)) Crossconnects, per line - (MECHANIZED) SDN - Complex Crossconnects, per line - (MANUAL/FAX) Crossconnects, per line - (MANUAL/FAX) Crossconnects, per line - (MECHANIZED)	UCSC1 UCSC2 UCSC3 UCSC4 UCSC5 UCSC6 UCSC6 UCSC1 UCSC2 UCSC3	N/A N/A N/A N/A N/A N/A N/A N/A N/A		N/A	\$ 207.30 \$ 148.69 \$ 242.79 \$ 178.52 \$ 119.91 \$ 247.58 \$ 182.41 \$ 117.17	\$ 77.45 \$ 71.55 \$ 53.85 \$ 53.85 \$ 47.96 \$ 64.64 \$ 56.16 \$ 56.64
2-Wire IS	Analog - Simple Crossconnects, per line - (MANUAL/FAX) Crossconnects, per line - (CESAR/LEX)) Crossconnects, per line - (MECHANIZED) Analog - Complex Crossconnects, per line - (MANUAL/FAX) Crossconnects, per line - (CESAR/LEX)) Crossconnects, per line - (MECHANIZED) SDN - Simple Crossconnects, per line - (MANUAL/FAX) Crossconnects, per line - (MANUAL/FAX) Crossconnects, per line - (MECHANIZED) SDN - Complex Crossconnects, per line - (MECHANIZED) SDN - Complex Crossconnects, per line - (MECHANIZED) SDN - Complex Crossconnects, per line - (CESAR/LEX)) Crossconnects, per line - (MECHANIZED) SDN - Simple Crossconnects, per line - (MECHANIZED) SDS - Simple	UCSC1 UCSC2 UCSC3 UCSC4 UCSC5 UCSC6 UCSC1 UCSC2 UCSC2 UCSC3 UCSC4 UCSC5 UCSC6	N/A		N/A	\$ 207.30 \$ 148.69 \$ 242.79 \$ 178.52 \$ 119.91 \$ 247.58 \$ 182.41 \$ 117.17 \$ 250.32 \$ 185.15 \$ 119.91	\$ 77.45 \$ 71.55 \$ 53.85 \$ 53.85 \$ 47.96 \$ 64.64 \$ 56.16 \$ 56.45 \$ 77.96
2-Wire IS	Analog - Simple Crossconnects, per line - (MANUAL/FAX) Crossconnects, per line - (CESAR/LEX)) Crossconnects, per line - (MECHANIZED) Analog - Complex Crossconnects, per line - (MECHANIZED) Crossconnects, per line - (MECHANIZED) Crossconnects, per line - (MECHANIZED) SDN - Simple Crossconnects, per line - (MECHANIZED) SDN - Simple Crossconnects, per line - (MECHANIZED) SDN - Crossconnects, per line - (MECHANIZED) SDN - Complex Crossconnects, per line - (MECHANIZED) SDN - Complex Crossconnects, per line - (MECHANIZED) SDN - Simple Crossconnects, per line - (MECHANIZED) SDN - Simple Crossconnects, per line - (MECHANIZED) SL - Simple Crossconnects, per line - (MECHANIZED) SL - Simple Crossconnects, per line - (MECHANIZED) Crossconnects, per line - (MECHANIZED)	UCSC1 UCSC2 UCSC3 UCSC4 UCSC5 UCSC6 UCSC1 UCSC2 UCSC3 UCSC2 UCSC3 UCSC4 UCSC5 UCSC6 UCSC6	N/A		N/A	\$ 207.30 \$ 148.69 \$ 242.79 \$ 178.52 \$ 119.91 \$ 247.58 \$ 182.41 \$ 117.17 \$ 250.32 \$ 185.15 \$ 119.91 \$ 332.25 \$ 267.07	\$ 77.49 \$ 71.55 \$ 53.89 \$ 47.99 \$ 64.60 \$ 56.10 \$ 56.49 \$ 97.00 \$ 97.00
2-Wire IS	Analog - Simple Crossconnects, per line - (MANUAL/FAX) Crossconnects, per line - (CESAR/LEX)) Crossconnects, per line - (MECHANIZED) Analog - Complex Crossconnects, per line - (MANUAL/FAX) Crossconnects, per line - (MECHANIZED) SDN - Simple Crossconnects, per line - (MECHANIZED) SDN - Simple Crossconnects, per line - (CESAR/LEX)) Crossconnects, per line - (CESAR/LEX)) Crossconnects, per line - (MECHANIZED) SDN - Complex Crossconnects, per line - (MECHANIZED) SDN - Complex Crossconnects, per line - (CESAR/LEX)) Crossconnects, per line - (MECHANIZED) SDN - Simple Crossconnects, per line - (CESAR/LEX)) Crossconnects, per line - (CESAR/LEX)) Crossconnects, per line - (CESAR/LEX)) Crossconnects, per line - (MECHANIZED) SDL - Simple Crossconnects, per line - (MECHANIZED)	UCSC1 UCSC2 UCSC3 UCSC4 UCSC5 UCSC6 UCSC1 UCSC2 UCSC2 UCSC3 UCSC4 UCSC5 UCSC6 UCSC4 UCSC5 UCSC6 UCSC6 UCSC6 UCSC6 UCSC6	N/A		N/A	\$ 207.30 \$ 148.69 \$ 242.79 \$ 178.52 \$ 119.91 \$ 247.58 \$ 182.41 \$ 117.17 \$ 250.32 \$ 185.15 \$ 119.91 \$ 332.25 \$ 267.07 \$ 201.84	\$ 77.45 \$ 71.55 \$ 53.85 \$ 53.85 \$ 47.96 \$ 64.64 \$ 56.16 \$ 56.45 \$ 97.04 \$ 97.04 \$ 88.55
2-Wire IS	Analog - Simple Crossconnects, per line - (MANUAL/FAX) Crossconnects, per line - (CESAR/LEX)) Crossconnects, per line - (MECHANIZED) Analog - Complex Crossconnects, per line - (MECHANIZED) Crossconnects, per line - (MECHANIZED) SDN - Simple Crossconnects, per line - (MECHANIZED) SDN - Simple Crossconnects, per line - (MANUAL/FAX) Crossconnects, per line - (CESAR/LEX)) Crossconnects, per line - (CESAR/LEX)) Crossconnects, per line - (MECHANIZED) SDN - Complex Crossconnects, per line - (MANUAL/FAX) Crossconnects, per line - (MECHANIZED) SDN - Simple Crossconnects, per line - (MECHANIZED) SDS - Simple Crossconnects, per line - (MECHANIZED) Crossconnects, per line - (MECHANIZED)	UCSC1 UCSC2 UCSC3 UCSC4 UCSC5 UCSC6 UCSC1 UCSC2 UCSC3 UCSC2 UCSC3 UCSC4 UCSC5 UCSC6 UCSC6	N/A		N/A	\$ 207.30 \$ 148.69 \$ 242.79 \$ 178.52 \$ 119.91 \$ 247.58 \$ 182.41 \$ 117.17 \$ 250.32 \$ 185.15 \$ 119.91 \$ 332.25 \$ 267.07	\$ 77.49 \$ 71.55 \$ 53.85 \$ 53.85 \$ 47.96 \$ 64.64 \$ 56.16 \$ 56.45 \$ 97.04 \$ 97.04 \$ 97.04 \$ 88.55

					Monthly	NRC Initial	NRC Additional
GENERIC	TERMINOLOGY	USOC	OANAD TERMINOLOGY	Notes	Recurring and/or Resale	TO THE NO	TES TO REFER NRECURRING
4-Wire A	nalog - Simple			ž	Discount %	PRICE SHEE	T FOR RATES
	Crossconnects, per line - (MANUAL/FAX) Crossconnects, per line - (CESAR/LEX))	UCNC1 UCNC2	N/A N/A		N/A N/A	\$ 332.25 \$ 267.07	
4-Wire A	Crossconnects, per line - (MECHANIZED) nalog - Complex	UCNC3	N/A		N/A	\$ 201.84	\$ 88.55
	Crossconnects, per line - (MANUAL/FAX) Crossconnects, per line - (CESAR/LEX))	UCNC4 UCNC5	N/A N/A		N/A N/A	\$ 310.64 \$ 220.49	
	Crossconnects, per line - (MECHANIZED)	UCNC6	N/A		N/A	\$ 180.23	
	per - Simple Crossconnects, per line - (MANUAL/FAX)	UCNC1	N/A		N/A	\$ 362.76	\$ 142.02
	Crossconnects, per line - (CESAR/LEX)) Crossconnects, per line - (MECHANIZED)	UCNC2 UCNC3	N/A N/A		N/A N/A	\$ 302.57 \$ 223.55	\$ 142.02
DS1 Cop	per - Complex	UCNC4	N/A		N/A		
	Crossconnects, per line - (MANUAL/FAX) Crossconnects, per line - (CESAR/LEX))	UCNC5	N/A		N/A	\$ 258.50	\$ 90.56
DS1 Fibe	Crossconnects, per line - (MECHANIZED) er - Simple	UCNC6	N/A		N/A	\$ 179.48	
	Crossconnects, per line - (MANUAL/FAX) Crossconnects, per line - (CESAR/LEX))	UCNC1 UCNC2	N/A N/A		N/A N/A	\$ 385.22 \$ 325.03	\$ 162.72 \$ 162.72
DS1 Fibe	Crossconnects, per line - (MECHANIZED) er - Complex	UCNC3	N/A		N/A	\$ 246.01	
	Crossconnects, per line - (MANUAL/FAX) Crossconnects, per line - (CESAR/LEX))	UCNC4 UCNC5	N/A N/A		N/A N/A	\$ 321.17 \$ 260.98	\$ 91.28 \$ 91.28
DS3 - Sir	Crossconnects, per line - (MECHANIZED) nple	UCNC6	N/A		N/A	\$ 181.96	\$ 81.91
	Crossconnects, per line - (MANUAL/FAX) Crossconnects, per line - (CESAR/LEX))	UCNC1 UCNC2	N/A N/A		N/A N/A	\$ 394.29 \$ 334.10	
DS3 - Co	Crossconnects, per line - (MECHANIZED)	UCNC3	N/A		N/A	\$ 255.08	
	Crossconnects, per line - (MANUAL/FAX) Crossconnects, per line - (CESAR/LEX))	UCNC4 UCNC5	N/A N/A		N/A N/A	\$ 321.46 \$ 261.27	\$ 91.57 \$ 91.57
	Crossconnects, per line - (CEGARVEEA))	UCNC6	N/A		N/A	\$ 182.25	
l	Townsel		De directed Transport				
DS-1	Transport	41.5110	Dedicated Transport	10.1			0
Fixed Milea Variable M		1L5UB	Fixed Mileage Variable Mileage per Mile	/2/	\$ 31.62 \$ 1.84	@	@
<u>DS-3</u>		1L5UB	Dedicated Transport DS-3				
Fixed Milea Variable Mi			Fixed Mileage Variable Mileage per Mile	/2/	\$ 369.16 \$ 35.72	@	@
	Entrance Facilities						
	2Wire Voice Grade				\$ 23.45	@	
	4Wire Voice Grade				\$ 46.90	@	
	DS-1				\$ 153.46	@	
	DS-3 w/ equip				\$ 1,837.18	@	
	DS-3 w/o equip				\$ 724.04	@	
MULTIPLE	XING						
DS-1/DS-0		MQ1UB	DS0/DS1	/2/	\$ 255.54	@	@
DS-3/DS-1	MUX	MQ3UB	DS1/DS3	/2/	\$ 287.85	@	@
Dark Fiber		LILVAV	Dark Fiber	(0.)	6 40.00	£ 4.070.00	6 4.070.00
Dark Fibe	er -Interoffice per strand er - Interoffice per foot	ULY4X ULJAA, ULJAB	N/A N/A	/2/	\$ 10.92 \$ 0.00	\$ 1,678.32 N/A	N/A
	er Cross Connect - Interoffice er - Interoffice Inquiry	UKCJX NR9D6	N/A N/A	/2/	\$ 6.74 N/A	\$ 126.59 \$ 371.80	\$ 126.59 \$ 371.80
	odifications						
	Routine Modifications to Existing Facilities	N3RUE	N/A		N/A	ICB	
	Interconnection Service Cross Connect (EISCC) Voice Grade/ISDN						
	EISCC Jack Panel	CCDSO, AEE1S CCJAP		/2/	\$ 0.40 \$ 1.65	@	@
	DS0 EISCC	C2CB4		/2/	\$ 24.78	@	@
	Jack Panel DS1	CCJAP		/2/	\$ 5.32	@	@
	EISCC Jack Panel	CDS1U		/2/ /2/	\$ 16.02 \$ 2.31	@	@
	Repeater DS3	CCJAP		/2/	\$ 23.47	@	@
	EISCC Jack Panel	CDS3U CCJAP		/2/	\$ 45.68 \$ 25.77	@	@
	vack Panei Repeater	550/ ti		/2/	\$ 101.19	@	@
<u>OTHER</u>	Directory Assistance					NDO Into 1	NRC Additional
	Directory Assistance Directory Assistance Rate, per call National Directory Assistance (NDA), per call				\$ 0.40	NRC Initial	Additional
	Reverse Directory Assistance (RDA), per call				\$ 0.65 \$ 0.65		
	Business Category Search (BCS), per call Express Call Completion / Directory Assistance Call Completion (DACC)				\$ 0.65		
	Rate per call Call Completion LATA Wide - Per MOU				\$ 0.15		
	OS/DA Automated Call Greeting and References / Rates						
	Branding - Other - Initial/Subsequent Load, per switch	BRAND	1	1 -	N/A	\$ 1,800.00	\$ 1,800.00

					Monthly	NRC Initial	NRC Additional
GENERIC	TERMINOLOGY	USOC	OANAD TERMINOLOGY	Notes	Recurring and/or Resale		TES TO REFER
02.12.110			0711715 TEXMINITED OF	Š	Discount %		T FOR RATES
	Branding and Reference/Rate Look Up, per OS/DA Call Rate Reference - Initial Load, per state, per OCN				\$ 0.03 N/A	\$ 5,000.00	
	Rate Reference - Subsequent Load, per state, per OCN				N/A	\$ 3,000.00	\$ 1,500.00
	Oto-Oio						
	Operator Services Fully Automated Call Processing, per call				\$ 0.15		
	Fully Automated Call Processing, per call Call Completion LATA Wide - Per MOU				\$ 0.00		
	Operator - Assisted Call Processing - All Types (including Busy line Verify [BLV] and BLV/Emergency Interrupt [BLV/I]), per work second				\$ 0.03		
	Call Completion LATA Wide - Per MOU				\$ 0.00		
						Category III Services Section	
	Directory Assisatance Listing Information Services				See Current Tariff		
	OA/DA Trunks						
	Trunk Installation per trunk	TPP6X, TPP9X			N/A	\$ 500.00	\$ 184.00
	DI VII T						
	BLV/I Trunks Trunk Installation per trunk	TPP6X, TPP9X			N/A	\$ 500.00	\$ 184.00
	·				.,,	, ,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,	
	Ancillary Equipment						
	Analog Bridging						
	Master Leg Plug 2-wire Master Leg Plug 4 wire	ABPM2			\$ 14.10	\$24.60	
	Master Leg Plug 4 wire 2-wire Analog Bridge Plug	ABPM4			\$ 14.10 \$ 13.50	\$24.60 \$24.60	
	4-wire Analog Bridge Plug			L	\$ 12.85	\$24.60	
-	Program Audio Pridging	<u></u>				-	
	Program Audio Bridging Program Audio Bridge	PAB			\$ 85.60	\$172.00	
	Diverse Routing				See Curent Tariff		
	DS1 per point of termination				(FCC #1 Section		
	DS3 per point of termination						
	(Mith Torminal Fauin)				See Current		
	(With Terminal Equip.) DS3 per point of termination				Tariff (FCC #1		
					See Current Tariff		
	(W/O Terminal Equip.)				(FCC #1 Section		
					Refer to California		
	DAL				PUC D-5 for		
	Migration charge/NXX				N/A	\$10,000.00	
	Migration charge/NAX				IN/A	\$10,000.00	
	Message Exchange						
	ME 3rd Party HostFacility CLEC CLEC Billing Charge (per message)				\$ 0.05	N/A	
	AT&T California Billing Charge (per message)				\$ 0.05	IV/A	
	AT&T California Settlement Charge (per message)				\$ 0.02	N/A	
	ME PB HostFacility CLEC Set-Up Charge					\$8,500.00	
	AT&T California Monthly Charge				\$ 1,200.00	40,000.00	
	AT&T California' Message Processing Rate (per message) AT&T California Replacement Tape Fee (per tape)				\$ 0.01		
	AT&T California Replacement Tape Fee (per tape) AT&T California Consulting/Training Fee (per hour)				\$ 50.00 \$ 80.00		
	LEC Billing Rate				ICB		
	CLEC Billing Rate (per message) ME 3rd Party or No HostResale/UNE-P CLEC				\$ 0.05		
	CLEC Billing Charge (per message)				\$ 0.05	N/A	
	AT&T California Settlement Charge (per message)				\$ 0.16		
	ME PB HostResale/UNE CLEC					£4.050.00	
	Set-Up Charge AT&T California Monthly Charge				\$ 600.00	\$4,250.00	
	AT&T California Message Processing Rate (per message)				\$ 0.01		
	AT&T California Message Packaging Rate (per message) AT&T California Replacement Tape Fee (per tape)				\$ 0.01 \$ 50.00		
	AT&T California Replacement Tape Fee (per tape) AT&T California' Consulting/Training Fee (per hour)				\$ 50.00		
	LEC Billing Rate				ICB		
	CLEC Billing Rate (per message)				\$ 0.05		
					See Current Tariff		
	LND Sureborge				(FCC #1		
	LNP Surcharge			 	Section13.3.16)		
	Pole and Duct (Structure)				Annual		
	Dalas (Classes have a shire VIIII			ļ <u> </u>		Non recurring	
	Poles (\$/attachment/yr.)*##				\$ 5.34		
	Per Foot Conduit Occupancy Fees##						
	Inner Duct (\$/ft/yr.) Full Duct (\$/ft/yr)				\$ 0.54 \$ 1.08		
	i un Ducc (φπνγι)				\$ 1.08	Non recurring	
	Contract Administration Fee					\$ 125.00	
	Administrative Record-Keeping Fee					\$ 125.00	
	Unauthorized Attachment Fee					\$500 per Pole	
	Unauthorized Occupancy Fee					\$500 per Manhole	
	*For (1) each one foot of usable space, or fraction thereof, occupied and			 			
	(2) each						
	additional one foot of space, or fraction thereof, rendered unusable by attach						
	## Note: All pole and conduit license fees are for a period of one year from January effective January 1, 2005 and billable semi-annually in advance in January and July						
	New rates will be communicated to CLEC no later than November 1st for the						
		~*					
TRANSIT	SERVICE				USAGE		
			Î.	1		1	l
	Set up				\$ 0.001130		

			T	1	Monthly	NRC Initial	NRC Additional
				s	Recurring		ES TO REFER
GENERIC	TERMINOLOGY	USOC	OANAD TERMINOLOGY	Notes	and/or Resale		NRECURRING
				ž	Discount %	PRICE SHEE	T FOR RATES
INTERCA	RRIER COMPENSATION-LOCAL TRAFFIC TERMINATION				USAGE		
	D . (AULOD D				Φ 0.00700		
	Rate for All ISP-Bound and Section 215(b)(5) Traffic as per FCC 01-131,	, per MOU			\$ 0.000700		
RESALE					Resale Discounts		
					Recurring	Non recurring	
	LOCAL EXCHANGE SERVICE				470/	470/	
	Individual Line Measured Rate Residence Service Individual Line Measured Rate Business Service				17% 17%	17% 17%	
	Individual Line Neasured Rate Business Service				17%	17%	
	Farmer Line Service				17%	17%	
					1170	1170	
	LOCAL USAGE, ZUM, and EAS						
	VERTICAL SERVICES				17%	17%	
	Three Way Calling Call Forwarding				17%	17%	
	Busy Call Forwarding				17%	17%	
	Delayed Call Forwarding				17%	17%	
	Remote Access to Call Forwarding				17%	17%	
	Call Screen				17%	17%	
	Select Call Forwarding Priority Ringing				17% 17%	17% 17%	
	Repeat Dialing				17%	17%	
	Call Return				17%	17%	
	Caller ID			1	17%	17%	
	Call Waiting Speed Calling - 8 code capacity			1	17% 17%	17% 17%	
	Speed Calling - 8 code capacity Speed Calling - 30 code capacity				17% 17%	17% 17%	-
	Intercom				17%	17%	
	Intercom Plus				17%	17%	
	Call Trace				17%	17%	
	Caller ID on Analog Centrex-Like Lines			-	17%	17%	
	Caller ID on PBX Lines Caller ID on Dedicated Custom 8 Service			-	17% 17%	17% 17%	
	Direct Connect				17%	17%	
	Usage Sensitive Custom Calling Services				17%	17%	
	Premiere Communications Systems - Resale				17%	17%	
	Remote Call Forwarding Direct Connect				17% 17%	17%	
	Direct Connect				1770	17%	
	CENTREX-LIKE						
	Hunting Service				17%	17%	
	Airport Intercommunicating Service				17%	17%	
	Central Office Electronic Tandem Switching Centrex-Like ISDN				17% 17%	17% 17%	
	Centrex-Like ISDN				17 /0	17 /0	
	ISDN						
	ISDN- BRI				17%	17%	
	Primary Rate ISDN (PRI) Personal ISDN				17% 17%	17% 17%	
	Centrex-Like ISDN				1770	1770	
	OUTION LINE IODIY						
	TOLL						
	Local Plus (Intralata Toll)				17%	17%	
	Two-Point Message Telecommunications Service (Local Toll)				17%	17%	
	CUSTOM 8 Toll Free Service (grandfathered)				17%	17%	
	Dedicated Access Line				17%	17%	
	Custom 8 Digital Data				17%	17%	
	EASY 8 Toll Free Service Easy 8 Digital Data				17% 17%	17% 17%	
	Easy 8 Directory Assistance Listing				17%	17%	
	California 976			L	17%	17%	
	California 900	-			17%	17%	
	Information Services Call Blocking			1	17%	17%	
	OPTIONAL TOLL CALLING PLANS						
	Resale Residence Usage Discount- Direct Discount				17%	17%	
	Resale Residence Usage Discount- Service Area				17%	17%	
	Resale Residence Usage Discount- Community			L	17%	17%	
	Resale Residence Usage Discount- Easy Saver Resale Residence Usage Discount- Saver 60			1	17% 17%	17% 17%	
	Resale Residence Usage Discount- Saver 60 Resale Residence Usage Discount- Saver Plus				17% 17%	17%	-
	Resale Business Usage Discount- Direct Discount				17%	17%	
	Resale Business Usage Discount- Plan 50				17%	17%	
	Resale Business Usage Discount- Plan 1000				17%	17%	
	Resale Business Usage Discount-Volume Discount Resale Business Usage Discount - Plus				17% 17%	17% 17%	
	Troduio Eddinedo Odage Elecculia - 1 lub			 	11/0	17 /0	
	DIRECTORY ASSISTANCE / OPERATOR SERVICES						
	Local Directory Assistance				17%	NA	
	Local Operator Assistance				17%	NA	
	National Directory Assistance (NDA), per call				\$ 0.65	NA	-
	Reverse Directory Assistance (RDA), per call				\$ 0.65	NA NA	
	Business Category Search (BCS), per call				\$ 0.65	NA	
	Express Call Completion / Directory Assistance Call Completion (DACC)			L			
	Rate per call			-	\$ 0.15	NA	ļ
	OS/DA Automated Call Greeting and References / Rates			!		 	
	Branding - Other - Initial/Subsequent Load, per switch	BRAND			N/A	\$ 1,800.00	\$ 1,800.00
	Branding and Reference/Rate Look Up, per OS/DA Call				\$ 0.03	NA	.,000.00
	Rate Reference - Initial Load, per state, per OCN				N/A	\$ 5,000.00	
	Rate Reference - Subsequent Load, per state, per OCN				N/A		\$ 1,500.00
	TRUNKS						<u> </u>
	Flat Rate Trunk				17%	17%	
	Trunk Line Service				17%	17%	

/1/ CLECs have the choice to lock in either the statewide average loop rate, regardless of zone, or the deaveraged loop rates based on established zones. CLECs who choose deaveraged loop rates may draw from the CHCF-B fund pursuant to D. 02-02-047. <u>CLECs may not use both rate structures.</u> /// In the rates in this pricing schedule only apply to the extent such network element(s), product(s) and/or					Monthly	NRC Initial	NRC Additional
Description Commonwealth Commo				S			
Description Commonwealth Commo	GENERIC TERMINOLOGY	USOC	OANAD TERMINOLOGY	ote			
Cognitive Management Assemble Assemble (Cognitive) 1775 177				z	Discount %	PRICE SHEE	I FOR RATES
Upper Comment demonstrate Amendment (Graphitals)	Data Services						
### April 1997 175 1	Gigabit Ethernet Metropolitan Area Network (GigaMAN)						
CONTRICT Name Secretal Service 17%							
March Reference Secretary 175	Mulit-Service Optical Network (MON)				17%	17%	
Marsier Referrol Service	OTHER						
Name Concess Processing Process Proces							
Vision Search Information Services							
Procedure Procedure Profit of 19 April							
Provide Boards Exchange Secretary 17%							
Controllering Services	Private Branch Exchange Services						
Massage Wilson Indicator 17% 1							
Call Promoting Rose July 2015 17% 17							
Cell Formation (2017, American)							
Californiering New Land DOOR Answer							
Prosping Profits Sources	Call Forwarding Busy Line/ Don't Answer						
17% 17%	Foreign Exchange Service						
Vis. 17%							
Part							
Specient Answering Service	Operator Services and Directory Assistance				17%	17%	
Secretary Assembling Service 17% 1	TELEPHONE ANSWERING SERVICE			1	17%	17%	
Consistent Service					17%		
American Line Service	Occasional Service				17%	17%	
PRINCE TINAND PALANO SERVICE							
The Line Service	Answering Line Service			1	17%	17%	
The Line Service	DIRECT INWARD DIALING SERVICE			1	17%	17%	
Intereschange Channel 17%				1			
Business Individual Line Services 17% 17	Interexchange Channel				17%	17%	
Previous Districtor Plan 17% 1							
Premiere Subscriber Plan				1			
Power Distribution Alam And Control System Custion Virtual Network Saw Service Elements and Compliamments y Network Services Business Answering Livine Compliamments y Network Services Business Answering Livine Compliamments Network Services Price Compliamments Services Price Compliamments Services Price Compliamments Network				1			
Curton-Virtual Research VATS Services VA							
Base Service Elements and Complements Network Services 17% 17% 17% 17% 17% 17% 17% 17% 17% 17%							
Complementary Network Services 17% 1					17%	17%	
Business Answering Lines 17%					470/	470/	
Sixth Duration Service 17% 1							
### Office Control Services Co							
On products befow, for discount, if any please see, current applicable tariff Access Products O% O% O% Electronic Tandem Switching					,.	,.	
Access Products							
Electronic Tandem Switching*					20/	20/	
Private Line Services							
Digital Data Over Violes							
High Voltage Protection							
Switched SMDS Switched 56 All Broadband and Fast Packet Services Pending CPUC approval of Advice Letter No. 18432 Other Services Office Se							
Switched 56							
All Broadband and Fast Packet Services Pending CPUC approval of Advice Letter No. 18432 Other Services Other Services Off Pending Extension Service Off Pe							
* Pending CPUC approval of Advice Letter No. 18432 Other Services Other Services Other Services Off-Premise Extension Service Off-Premise Extension Se	Switched 50				0 /6	0 /6	
Other Services O% O% O%	All Broadband and Fast Packet Services				0%	0%	
Other Services O% O% O%							
Centrex-Like Number Retention Service	* Pending CPUC approval of Advice Letter No. 18432						
Centrex-Like Number Retention Service	Other Services				0%	0%	
Off-Premise Extension Service							
Promotions Exceeding 90 days 0% 0% 0% 0% 0% 0% 0% 0% 0% 0% 0% 0% 0%							
Remote Call Forwarding	Promotions Exceeding 90 days				0%	0%	
COPT							
Labort/Network Rearrangements 0% 0% 0% 0% 0% 0% 0% 0%				1			
Visit Charge (Trouble Identification)				1			
Cable services All, IW	Visit Charge (Trouble Identification)						
per message Fraud Alert Referral Usage per Alert Referral S 11.10 \$ 700.00 Repair Transfer Service (per subsequent change) Recorded Name Announcement 800/888 Telephone Number N/A \$ 2,300.00 Name Announcement & Telephone Number N/A \$ 750.00 Slamming Investigation Fee N/A \$ 50.00 Local disconnect Report (LDR) Per WTN Traffic Alert Referral Service Usage charge/alert Traffic Alert Referral Service Usage charge/alert Traffic Change Over (per billable telephone number) Business S 5.81 Residence Complex NRC Initial NRC Additi					0%		
per message Fraud Alert Referral Usage per Alert Referral S 11.10 \$ 700.00 Repair Transfer Service (per subsequent change) Recorded Name Announcement 800/888 Telephone Number N/A \$ 2,300.00 Name Announcement & Telephone Number N/A \$ 750.00 Slamming Investigation Fee N/A \$ 50.00 Local disconnect Report (LDR) Per WTN Traffic Alert Referral Service Usage charge/alert Traffic Alert Referral Service Usage charge/alert Traffic Change Over (per billable telephone number) Business S 5.81 Residence Complex NRC Initial NRC Additi	Electronic Dilling Information Date (della const)			1	e	NI/A	
Fraud Alert Referral Usage per Alert Referral Repair Transfer Service (per subsequent change) Recorded Name Announcement N/A \$ 2,300.00 N/A \$ 750.00 N/A \$ 750.00 N/A \$ 750.00 Name Announcement & Inline Telephone Number N/A \$ 2,400.00 Slamming Investigation Fee Local disconnect Report (LDR) Per WTN Local disconnect Report (LDR) Fer WTN S 0.10 N/A Traffic Alert Referral Service Usage charge/alert End User Change Over (per billable telephone number) Business Residence Complex N/A NRC Inlitial NRC Additi				1	φ 0.003	N/A	
Usage per Alert Referral Repair Transfer Service (per subsequent change) Recorded Name Announcement 800/888 Telephone Number N/A \$ 2,300.00 Name Announcement & Telephone Number N/A \$ 750.00 N/A \$ 2,400.00 Siamming Investigation Fee N/A \$ 50.00 Local disconnect Report (LDR) Per WTN Traffic Alert Referral Service Usage charge/alert End User Change Over (per billable telephone number) Business Residence Complex NRC Initial. NRC Additi	por mossage			1		 	
Repair Transfer Service (per subsequent change) Recorded Name Announcement Recorded Name Announcement Recorded Name Announcement Recorded Name Announcement N/A \$ 2,300.00 N/A \$ 750.00 N/A \$ 750.00 N/A \$ 2,400.00 Slamming Investigation Fee N/A \$ 50.00 Local disconnect Report (LDR) Per WTN S 0.10 N/A Traffic Alert Referral Service Usage charge/alert End User Change Over (per billable telephone number) Business Residence Complex NRC Initial NRC Additi				L			
Recorded Name Announcement 800/888 Telephone Number N/A \$ 2,300.00 N/A \$ 750.00 N/A \$ 750.00 N/A \$ 2,400.00 Slamming Investigation Fee N/A \$ 50.00 Slamming Investigation Fee N/A \$ 50.00 Local disconnect Report (LDR) Per WTN Traffic Alert Referral Service Usage charge/alert TBD N/A Traffic Alert Referral Service Usage charge/alert TBD N/A End User Change Over (per billable telephone number) Business Residence Complex NRC Initial NRC Additi NRC Additi NRC Additi NIC LECs have the choice to lock in either the statewide average loop rate, regardless of zone, or the deaveraged loop rates based on established zones. CLECs who choose deaveraged loop rates may draw from the CHCF-B fund pursuant to D. 02-02-047. CLECs may not use both rate structures.	Usage per Alert Referral				\$ 11.10	\$ 700.00	
Recorded Name Announcement 800/888 Telephone Number N/A \$ 2,300.00 N/A \$ 750.00 N/A \$ 750.00 N/A \$ 2,400.00 Slamming Investigation Fee N/A \$ 50.00 Slamming Investigation Fee N/A \$ 50.00 Local disconnect Report (LDR) Per WTN Traffic Alert Referral Service Usage charge/alert TBD N/A Traffic Alert Referral Service Usage charge/alert TBD N/A End User Change Over (per billable telephone number) Business Residence Complex NRC Initial NRC Additi NRC Additi NRC Additi NIC LECs have the choice to lock in either the statewide average loop rate, regardless of zone, or the deaveraged loop rates based on established zones. CLECs who choose deaveraged loop rates may draw from the CHCF-B fund pursuant to D. 02-02-047. CLECs may not use both rate structures.	Parada Tarada Carda (1			
800/888 Telephone Number N/A \$ 750.00 Name Announcement & Telephone Number N/A \$ 2,400.00 Slamming Investigation Fee N/A \$ 50.00 Local disconnect Report (LDR) Per WTN \$ 0.10 N/A Traffic Alert Referral Service Usage charge/alert End User Change Over (per billable telephone number) Business Residence Complex N/A N/A N/A TRBD N/A N/A N/A N/A N/A N/A N/A N/A				1	N/A	\$ 2300.00	
Name Announcement & Telephone Number N/A				1			
Slamming Investigation Fee Local disconnect Report (LDR) Per WTN S 0.10 N/A Traffic Alert Referral Service Usage charge/alert TBD N/A End User Change Over (per billable telephone number) Business Residence S 5.81 Complex NRC initial NRC Addition to D. 02-02-047. CLECs may not use both rate structures. In the statewide average loop rate structures. In the state wide average loop rate structures.				1			
Local disconnect Report (LDR) Per WTN \$ 0.10 N/A Traffic Alert Referral Service Usage charge/alert End User Change Over (per billable telephone number) Business Residence Complex \$ 5.81 NRC Initial NRC Additi /// CLECs have the choice to lock in either the statewide average loop rate, regardless of zone, or the deaveraged loop rates based on established zones. CLECs who choose deaveraged loop rates may draw from the CHCF-B fund pursuant to D. 02-02-047. CLECs may not use both rate structures.							
Per WTN Traffic Alert Referral Service Usage charge/alert TBD N/A End User Change Over (per billable telephone number) Business Residence Complex NRC Initial NRC Additi II CLECs have the choice to lock in either the statewide average loop rate, regardless of zone, or the deaveraged loop rates based on established zones. CLECs who choose deaveraged loop rates may draw from the CHCF-B fund pursuant to D. 02-02-047. QLECs may not use both rate structures. In the product of the deaveraged loop rate shadows and the chCF-B fund pursuant to D. 02-02-047. QLECs may not use both rate structures. In the product of the deaveraged loop rate shadows and the chCF-B fund pursuant to D. not not be compared to the charge of t	Slamming Investigation Fee			1	N/A	\$ 50.00	
Per WTN Traffic Alert Referral Service Usage charge/alert TBD N/A TBD N/A End User Change Over (per billable telephone number) Business Residence Complex NRC Initial NRC Additi /// CLECs have the choice to lock in either the statewide average loop rate, regardless of zone, or the deaveraged loop rates based on established zones. CLECs who choose deaveraged loop rates may draw from the CHCF-B fund pursuant to D. 02-02-047. CLECs may not use both rate structures.	Local disconnect Report (LDR)		<u> </u>	1			
Traffic Alert Referral Service Usage charge/alert End User Change Over (per billable telephone number) Business Residence Complex NRC Initial NRC Additi III CLECs have the choice to lock in either the statewide average loop rate, regardless of zone, or the deaveraged loop rates based on established zones. CLECs who choose deaveraged loop rates may draw from the CHCF-B fund pursuant to 0. 02-02-047. CLECs may not use both rate structures.				1	\$ 0.10	N/A	
End User Change Over (per billable telephone number) Business Residence Complex NRC Initial NRC Additi II CLECs have the choice to lock in either the statewide average loop rate, regardless of zone, or the deaveraged loop rates based on established zones. CLECs who choose deaveraged loop rates may draw from the CHCF-B fund pursuant to 0.02-02-047. CLECs may not use both rate structures.							
Business Residence Complex NRC Initial NRC Additi CLECs have the choice to lock in either the statewide average loop rate, regardless of zone, or the deaveraged loop rates based on established zones. CLECs who choose deaveraged loop rates may draw from the CHCF-B fund pursuant to D. 02-02-047. CLECs may not use both rate structures. Author CLECs have the choice to lock in either the statewide average loop rate, regardless of zone, or the deaveraged loop rates based on established zones. CLECs who choose deaveraged loop rates may draw from the CHCF-B fund pursuant to D. 02-02-047. CLECs may not use both rate structures. Author CLECs may not use both rate structures.	Traffic Alert Referral Service Usage charge/alert				TBD	N/A	
Business Residence Complex NRC Initial NRC Additi CLECs have the choice to lock in either the statewide average loop rate, regardless of zone, or the deaveraged loop rates based on established zones. CLECs who choose deaveraged loop rates may draw from the CHCF-B fund pursuant to D. 02-02-047. CLECs may not use both rate structures. The rates in this pricing schedule only apply to the extent such network element(s), product(s) and/or	End Hoor Change Over (nor hillable telephone and the			1			
Residence Complex \$ 4.15 Complex \$ 5.81 NRC Initial NRC Additi /// CLECs have the choice to lock in either the statewide average loop rate, regardless of zone, or the deaveraged loop rates based on established zones. CLECs who choose deaveraged loop rates may draw from the CHCF-B fund pursuant to 0.02-02-047. CLECs may not use both rate structures. /// The rates in this pricing schedule only apply to the extent such network element(s), product(s) and/or				1	\$ E04	-	
Complex \$ 5.81 NRC Initial NRC Additi /// CLECs have the choice to lock in either the statewide average loop rate, regardless of zone, or the deaveraged loop rates based on established zones. CLECs who choose deaveraged loop rates may draw from the CHCF-B fund pursuant to D. 02-02-047. CLECs may not use both rate structures. /// The rates in this pricing schedule only apply to the extent such network element(s), product(s) and/or				1		-	
/// CLECs have the choice to lock in either the statewide average loop rate, regardless of zone, or the deaveraged loop rates based on established zones. CLECs who choose deaveraged loop rates may draw from the CHCF-B fund pursuant to D. 02-02-047. CLECs may not use both rate structures. /// The rates in this pricing schedule only apply to the extent such network element(s), product(s) and/or				1			
/1/ CLECs have the choice to lock in either the statewide average loop rate, regardless of zone, or the deaveraged loop rates based on established zones. CLECs who choose deaveraged loop rates may draw from the CHCF-B fund pursuant to D. 02-02-047. <u>CLECs may not use both rate structures.</u> /// The rates in this pricing schedule only apply to the extent such network element(s), product(s) and/or							
based on established zones. CLECs who choose deaveraged loop rates may draw from the CHCF-B fund pursuant to D. 02-02-047. CLECs may not use both rate structures. /// The rates in this pricing schedule only apply to the extent such network element(s), product(s) and/or				1		NRC Initial	NRC Additiona
based on established zones. CLECs who choose deaveraged loop rates may draw from the CHCF-B fund pursuant to D. 02-02-047. CLECs may not use both rate structures. /// The rates in this pricing schedule only apply to the extent such network element(s), product(s) and/or	/1/ CLECs have the choice to look in either the statewide average loop	of zone or the decorated later and	l toe	1			
to D. 02-02-047. CLECs may not use both rate structures. /2/ The rates in this pricing schedule only apply to the extent such network element(s), product(s) and/or				1			
/2/ The rates in this pricing schedule only apply to the extent such network element(s), product(s) and/or	to D. 02-02-047. CLECs may not use both rate structures.	·					
service(s) are required by the terms of this Agreement. To the extent the underlying Agreement does	/2/ The rates in this pricing schedule only apply to the extent such network element(s),	product(s) and/or					

GENERIC	TERMINOLOGY	USOC	OANAD TERMINOLOGY	Notes	Monthly Recurring and/or Resale Discount %	TO THE NO	NRC Additional TES TO REFER NRECURRING ET FOR RATES
	not contain terms and conditions associated with the network element(s), product(s)						
	listed on this pricing sheet to this Agreement, this pricing sheet, which concerns only						
	right to order such network element(s), product(s) and/or service(s), as it does not p						
	the necessary terms and conditions to enable CLEC to obtain and/or order such net						
	product(s) and/or service(s). Specifically, without limitation, if this Agreement or any						
	provide that a network element(s), product(s) or service(s) is no longer required or is						
	no longer required, the rates in this pricing schedule shall not apply, nor shall the inc						
	this pricing sheet create a right to the network element(s), product(s) or service(s) in	consistent with the					
	Agreement, including any Amendments. Rather, CLEC must negotiate a separate a	mendment					
	incorporating the appropriate terms and conditions into the underlying Agreement be	efore ordering					
	and/or obtaining any such network element(s), product(s) and/or service(s) that AT&						
	required to offer under Section 251(c)(3) of the Federal Telecommunications Act, as	s set forth in					
	applicable FCC rules in effect at the time CLEC seeks such amendment.						

		NON-RECURRING											
					Service Order					Channel			
	Notes	Connect	USOC	Disconnect	USOC	Change	USOC	Record	USOC	Connect	Disconnect	Change	Record
This Pricing Appendix contains certain recurring rates establis	hed with fir	nal rates in	D. 05-03-026.										
CROSS CONNECT													
EISCC - DS0 - INITIAL (CESAR/LEX - SIMPLE)	/1/	\$2.08	XOX15, HOX15	\$3.29	XOX18, HOX18	\$0.00		\$0.00		\$0.00	\$0.00	\$0.00	\$0.00
EISCC - DS0 - INITIAL (MECHANIZED)	/1/	\$0.16	MOX15	\$0.16	MOX18	\$0.00		\$0.00		\$0.00	\$0.00	\$0.00	\$0.00
EISCC - DS0 - ADDITIONAL (CESAR/LEX - SIMPLE)	/1/	\$0.81	XOX15, HOX15	\$0.81	XOX18, HOX18	\$0.00		\$0.00		\$0.00	\$0.00	\$0.00	\$0.00
EISCC - DS0 - ADDITIONAL (MECHANIZED)	/1/	\$0.00	MOX15	\$0.00	MOX18	\$0.00		\$0.00		\$0.00	\$0.00	\$0.00	\$0.00
EISCC - DS1 - INITIAL (CESAR/LEX - SIMPLE)	/1/	\$2.08		\$3.29		\$0.00		\$0.00		\$0.00	\$0.00	\$0.00	\$0.00
EISCC - DS1 - INITIAL (MECHANIZED) EISCC - DS1 - ADDITIONAL (CESAR/LEX - SIMPLE)	/1/ /1/	\$0.16 \$0.81		\$0.16 \$0.81		\$0.00 \$0.00		\$0.00 \$0.00		\$0.00 \$0.00	\$0.00 \$0.00	\$0.00 \$0.00	\$0.00 \$0.00
EISCC - DS1 - ADDITIONAL (MECHANIZED)	/1/	\$0.00		\$0.00		\$0.00		\$0.00		\$0.00	\$0.00	\$0.00	\$0.00
EISCC - DS3 - INITIAL (CESAR/LEX - SIMPLE)	/1/	\$2.08	CDS3S, HOX82	\$3.29	CDS3D, HOX96	\$0.00		\$0.00		\$0.00	\$0.00	\$0.00	\$0.00
EISCC - DS3 - INITIAL (MECHANIZED)	/1/	\$0.16	MOX82	\$0.16	MOX96	\$0.00		\$0.00		\$0.00	\$0.00	\$0.00	\$0.00
EISCC - DS3 - ADDITIONAL (CESAR/LEX - SIMPLE)	/1/	\$0.81	CDS3S, HOX82	\$0.81	CDS3D, HOX96	\$0.00		\$0.00		\$0.00	\$0.00	\$0.00	\$0.00
EISCC - DS3 - ADDITIONAL (MECHANIZED)	/1/	\$0.00		\$0.00		\$0.00		\$0.00		\$0.00	\$0.00	\$0.00	\$0.00
UNBUNDLED SERVICE CROSS CONNECT (DS0) - INITIAL													
(CESAR/LEX - SIMPLE)	/1/	\$2.08	XOX5O, HOX5O	\$3.29	XOX52, HOX52	\$0.00		\$0.00		\$0.00	\$0.00	\$0.00	\$0.00
UNBUNDLED SERVICE CROSS CONNECT (DS0) - INITIAL (MECHANIZED)	/1/	\$0.16	MOX5O	\$0.16	MOX52	\$0.00		\$0.00		\$0.00	\$0.00	\$0.00	\$0.00
UNBUNDLED SERVICE CROSS CONNECT (DS0) - ADDITIONAL	717	φ0.16	MOXSO	φυ. το	MOX32	φ0.00		\$0.00		\$0.00	\$0.00	φυ.υυ	\$0.00
(CESAR/LEX - SIMPLE)	/1/	\$0.81	XOX5O, HOX5O	\$0.81	XOX52, HOX52	\$0.00		\$0.00		\$0.00	\$0.00	\$0.00	\$0.00
UNBUNDLED SERVICE CROSS CONNECT (DS0) - ADDITIONAL		40.0	,	40.0		*****		*****			*****	*****	40.00
(MECHANIZED)	/1/	\$0.00		\$0.00		\$0.00		\$0.00		\$0.00	\$0.00	\$0.00	\$0.00
MULTIPLEXING													
MULTIPLEXING DS1/DS0 (CESAR/LEX - SIMPLE)	/1/	\$4.05	MQ1UC, HOX91	\$4.05	MQ1UD, HOX99	\$0.00		\$0.00		\$80.12	\$36.13	\$0.00	\$0.00
MULTIPLEXING DS1/DS0 (MECHANIZED) MULTIPLEXING DS3/DS1 (CESAR/LEX - SIMPLE)	/1/ /1/	\$0.16 \$4.05	MQ3UC, HOX91	\$0.16 \$4.05	MQ3UD, HOX99	\$0.00 \$0.00		\$0.00 \$0.00		\$80.12 \$84.17	\$36.13 \$36.32	\$0.00 \$0.00	\$0.00 \$0.00
MULTIPLEXING DS3/DS1 (GEGARVEEX = SIMILEE)	/1/	\$0.16	MQ30C, HOX91	\$0.16	MQ30D, HOX33	\$0.00		\$0.00		\$84.17	\$36.32	\$0.00	\$0.00
	, .,	ψοσ		ψοσ		φοισσ		ψ0.00		ψο	Ψ00.02	ψ0.00	ψ0.00
INTEROFFICE TRANSMISSION FACILITIES													
(IOF) ENTRANCE FACILITY													
(IOI) ENTRANCE I AGIEIT I													
DS1 - INITIAL (MANUAL/FAX - COMPLEX)		\$72.75		\$48.15		\$0.00		\$42.48		\$68.87	\$43.77	\$0.00	\$0.00
DS1 - INITIAL (CESAR/LEX - COMPLEX)		\$46.65		\$22.25		\$0.00		\$14.77		\$68.87	\$43.77	\$0.00	\$0.00
DS1 - INITIAL (MECHANIZED)		\$0.32		\$0.32		\$0.00		\$0.00		\$68.87	\$43.77	\$0.00	\$0.00
DS1 - ADDITIONAL (MANUAL/FAX - COMPLEX)		\$5.66		\$2.43		\$0.00		\$0.00		\$58.41	\$39.48	\$0.00	\$0.00
DS1 - ADDITIONAL (CESAR/LEX - COMPLEX)		\$5.66		\$2.43		\$0.00		\$0.00		\$58.41	\$39.48	\$0.00	\$0.00
DS1 - ADDITIONAL (MECHANIZED)		\$0.00		\$0.00		\$0.00		\$0.00		\$58.41	\$39.48	\$0.00	\$0.00
DS3 (W/ EQUIPMENT) - INITIAL (MANUAL/FAX - COMPLEX)		\$72.75		\$48.15		\$0.00		\$42.48		\$114.90	\$43.48	\$0.00	\$0.00
DS3 (W/ EQUIPMENT) - INITIAL (CESAR/LEX - COMPLX)		\$46.65		\$22.25		\$0.00		\$14.77		\$114.90	\$43.48	\$0.00	\$0.00
DS3 (W/ EQUIPMENT) - INITIAL (MECHANIZED)		\$0.32		\$0.32		\$0.00		\$0.00		\$114.90	\$43.48	\$0.00	\$0.00
DS3 (W/ EQUIPMENT) - ADDITIONAL (MANUAL/FAX - COMPLEX) DS3 (W/ EQUIPMENT) - ADDITIONAL (CESAR/LEX - COMPLEX)		\$5.66 \$5.66		\$2.43 \$2.43		\$0.00 \$0.00		\$0.00 \$0.00		\$74.60 \$74.60	\$38.19 \$38.19	\$0.00 \$0.00	\$0.00 \$0.00
DS3 (W/ EQUIPMENT) - ADDITIONAL (CESAR/LEX - COMPLEX) DS3 (W/ EQUIPMENT) - ADDITIONAL (MECHANIZED)		\$0.00		\$2.43 \$0.00		\$0.00		\$0.00		\$74.60 \$74.60	\$38.19	\$0.00	\$0.00
DS3 (W/O EQUIPMENT) - INITIAL (MANUAL/FAX - COMPLEX)		\$72.75		\$48.15		\$0.00		\$42.48		\$69.10	\$44.79	\$0.00	\$0.00
DS3 (W/O EQUIPMENT) - INITIAL (CESAR/LEX - COMPLEX)		\$46.65		\$22.25		\$0.00		\$14.77		\$69.10	\$44.79	\$0.00	\$0.00
DS3 (W/O EQUIPMENT) - INITIAL (MECHANIZED)		\$0.32		\$0.32		\$0.00		\$0.00		\$69.10	\$44.79	\$0.00	\$0.00
DS3 (W/O EQUIPMENT) - ADDITIONAL (MANUAL/FAX - COMPLEX)		\$5.66		\$2.43		\$0.00		\$0.00		\$58.41	\$38.39	\$0.00	\$0.00
DS3 (W/O EQUIPMENT) - ADDITIONAL (CESAR/LEX - COMPLEX)		\$5.66		\$2.43		\$0.00		\$0.00		\$58.41	\$38.39	\$0.00	\$0.00
DS3 (W/O EQUIPMENT) - ADDITIONAL (MECHANIZED)		\$0.00		\$0.00		\$0.00		\$0.00		\$58.41	\$38.39	\$0.00	\$0.00
INTEROFFICE TRANSMISSION FACILITIES (IOF) DEDICATED TRANSPORT													
DIGITAL DEDICATED TRANSPORT DS1 - INITIAL (MANUAL/FAX - COMPLEX)	/1/	\$72.75	HOX88	\$44.91	HOX98	\$0.00		\$42.48	носнз	\$67.62	\$35.81	\$0.00	\$0.00

		NON-RECURRING											
					Service Orde					Channel			
•	lotes	Connect	USOC	Disconnect	USOC	Change	USOC	Record	USOC	Connect	Disconnect	Change	Record
This Pricing Appendix contains certain recurring rates established	with fir	al rates in D.	05-03-026.	-									
DIGITAL DEDICATED TRANSPORT DS1 - INITIAL (CESR/LEX -		* 40.05	41.5110	* 40.04				044	000110	***	00=04		
,	/1/	\$46.65	1L5UC	\$18.81	1L5UD	\$0.00		\$14.77	SOCH3	\$67.62	\$35.81	\$0.00	\$0.00
DIGITAL DEDICATED TRANSPORT DS1 - INITIAL (MECHANIZED) DIGITAL DEDICATED TRANSPORT DS1 - ADDITIONAL (MANUAL/FAX	/1/	\$0.73	MOX88	\$0.73	MOX98	\$0.00		\$0.00		\$67.62	\$35.81	\$0.00	\$0.00
	/1/	\$5.66	HOX88	\$2.43	HOX98	\$0.00		\$0.00		\$57.35	\$29.97	\$0.00	\$0.00
DIGITAL DEDICATED TRANSPORT DS1 - ADDITIONAL (CESAR/LEX -	<i>,</i> ,,	ψ3.00	110700	Ψ2.43	110/130	ψ0.00		ψ0.00		ψ57.55	Ψ20.01	ψ0.00	ψ0.00
,	/1/	\$5.66	1L5UC	\$2.43	1L5UD	\$0.00		\$0.00		\$57.35	\$29.97	\$0.00	\$0.00
DIGITAL DEDICATED TRANSPORT DS1 - ADDITIONAL		*		•		•		*		•	*	•	***
(MECHANIZED)	/1/	\$0.00	MOX88	\$0.00	MOX98	\$0.00		\$0.00		\$57.35	\$29.97	\$0.00	\$0.00
DIGITAL DEDICATED TRANSPORT DS3 - INITIAL (MANUAL/FAX -													
COMPLEX)	/1/	\$72.75	HOX88	\$44.91	HOX98	\$0.00		\$42.48	носн3	\$67.25	\$35.81	\$0.00	\$0.00
DIGITAL DEDICATED TRANSPORT DS3 - INITIAL (CESR/LEX	14.1	# 40.05	41.5110	# 40.04	41.5115	# 0.00		04477	000110	#07.05	005.04	# 0.00	# 0.00
COMPLEX) DIGITAL DEDICATED TRANSPORT DS3 - INITIAL (MECHANIZED)	/1/ /1/	\$46.65 \$0.73	1L5UC MOX88	\$18.81 \$0.73	1L5UD MOX98	\$0.00 \$0.00		\$14.77 \$0.00	SOCH3	\$67.25	\$35.81 \$35.81	\$0.00 \$0.00	\$0.00
DIGITAL DEDICATED TRANSPORT DS3 - INITIAL (MECHANIZED)	/ 1/	\$0.73	IVIOAOO	Φ0.73	MOVA	φυ.υυ		\$0.00		\$67.25	φ35.0 I	\$0.00	\$0.00
,	/1/	\$5.66	HOX88	\$2.43	HOX98	\$0.00		\$0.00		\$57.35	\$29.97	\$0.00	\$0.00
DIGITAL DEDICATED TRANSPORT DS3 - ADDITIONAL (CESAR/LEX -	, .,	ψ0.00	1107.00	Ψ2.10	110/100	ψ0.00		ψ0.00		φ07.00	Ψ20.07	ψ0.00	ψ0.00
,	/1/	\$5.66	1L5UC	\$2.43	1L5UD	\$0.00		\$0.00		\$57.35	\$29.97	\$0.00	\$0.00
DIGITAL DEDICATED TRANSPORT DS3 - ADDITIONAL													
(MECHANIZED)	/1/	\$0.00	MOX88	\$0.00	MOX98	\$0.00		\$0.00		\$57.35	\$29.97	\$0.00	\$0.00
LINK	/1/												
4 WIRE - INITIAL (MANUAL/FAX - COMPLEX)	/1/	63.06	HOX55	\$49.90	HOX56	\$53.09	HOX57	\$47.50	HOCH7	\$28.84	\$10.41	\$11.40	\$0.00
4 WIRE - INITIAL (MANDALIFAX - COMPLEX)	/1/	\$35.09	XOX55	\$49.90 \$21.57	XOX56	\$24.00	XOX57	\$47.50 \$19.61	SOCH7	\$28.84	\$10.41 \$10.41	\$11.40 \$11.40	\$0.00
· · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · ·	/1/	\$0.16	XOX33	\$0.16	XOX30	\$0.16	XOX31	\$0.00	30011	\$28.84	\$10.41	\$11.40	\$0.00
4 WIRE - ADDITIONAL (MANUAL/FAX - COMPLEX)	/1/	\$3.69	HOX55	\$3.64	HOX56	\$1.94	HOX57	\$0.00	HOCH7	\$18.95	\$7.43	\$0.00	\$0.00
4 WIRE - ADDITIONAL (MANOADTAX - COMPLEX)	/1/	\$3.69	XOX55	\$3.64 \$3.64	XOX56	\$1.94	XOX57	\$0.00	SOCH7	\$18.95	\$7.43 \$7.43	\$0.00	\$0.00
4 WIRE - ADDITIONAL (GEGARGLEX - COMIT LEX)	/1/	\$0.00	XOX33	\$0.00	XOX30	\$0.00	ΧΟΧΟΙ	\$0.00	300117	\$18.95	\$7.43 \$7.43	\$0.00	\$0.00
,	/1/	\$57.53	HOX12	\$48.94	HOX14	\$52.25	HOX13	\$47.42	HOCH2	\$18.66	\$8.54	\$15.43	\$0.00
ASSURED - INITIAL (CESAR/LEX - SIMPLE)	/1/	\$29.93	XOX12	\$21.03	XOX14	\$24.33	XOX13	\$19.58	SOCH2	\$18.66	\$8.54	\$15.43	\$0.00
ASSURED - INITIAL (MECHANIZED)	/1/	\$0.16	MOX12	\$0.16	MOX14	\$0.16	MOX13	\$0.00	300112	\$18.66	\$8.54	\$15.43	\$0.00
,	/1/	\$3.24	HOX12	\$1.85	HOX14	\$2.02	HOX13	\$0.00	HOCH2	\$12.53	\$5.75	\$0.00	\$0.00
ASSURED - ADDITIONAL (CESAR/LEX - SIMPLE)	/1/	\$3.24	XOX12	\$1.85	XOX14	\$2.02	XOX13	\$0.00	SOCH2	\$12.53	\$5.75 \$5.75	\$0.00	\$0.00
ASSURED - ADDITIONAL (MECHANIZED)	/1/	\$0.00	MOX12	\$0.00	MOX14	\$0.00	MOX13	\$0.00	300112	\$12.53	\$5.75	\$0.00	\$0.00
· · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · ·	/1/	\$57.53	HOXO8	\$48.94	HOX10	\$52.25	HOX69	\$47.42	HOCH2	\$18.56	\$8.57	\$15.50	\$0.00
BASIC - INITIAL (CESAR/LEX - SIMPLE)	/1/	\$29.93	XOXO8	\$21.03	XOX10	\$24.33	XOX60	\$19.58	SOCH2	\$18.56	\$8.57	\$15.50	\$0.00
BASIC - INITIAL (MECHANIZED)	/1/	\$0.16	MOXO8	\$0.16	MOX10	\$0.16	MOX69	\$0.00	000112	\$18.56	\$8.57	\$15.50	\$0.00
,	/1/	\$3.24	HOXO8	\$1.85	HOX10	\$2.02	HOX69	\$0.00	HOCH2	\$12.67	\$5.77	\$0.00	\$0.00
BASIC - ADDITIONAL (CESAR/LEX - SIMPLE))	/1/	\$3.24	XOXO8	\$1.85	XOX10	\$2.02	XOX60	\$0.00	SOCH2	\$12.67	\$5.77	\$0.00	\$0.00
BASIC - ADDITIONAL (MECHANIZED)	/1/	\$0.00	MOXO8	\$0.00	MOX10	\$0.00	MOX69	\$0.00	000112	\$12.67	\$5.77	\$0.00	\$0.00
DIGITAL DS1 COPPER - INITIAL (MANUAL/FAX - COMPLEX)	/1/	\$63.06	HOX32	\$49.90	HOX34	\$53.09	HOX33	\$47.50	HOCH2	\$104.59	\$13.44	\$0.00	\$0.00
· · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · ·	/1/	\$35.09	XOX32	\$21.57	XOX34	\$24.00	XOX33	\$19.61	SOCH2	\$104.59	\$13.44	\$0.00	\$0.00
· ·	/1/	\$0.16	MOX32	\$0.16	MOX34	\$0.16	7107100	\$0.00	000.12	\$104.59	\$13.44	\$0.00	\$0.00
DIGITAL DS1 COPPER - ADDITIONAL (MANUAL/FAX - COMPLEX)	/1/	\$3.69	HOX32	\$3.64	HOX34	\$1.94	HOX33	\$0.00	HOCH2	\$58.25	\$10.73	\$0.00	\$0.00
· · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · ·	/1/	\$3.69	XOX32	\$3.64	XOX34	\$1.94	XOX33	\$0.00	SOCH2	\$58.25	\$10.73	\$0.00	\$0.00
DIGITAL DS1 COPPER - ADDITIONAL (MECHANIZED)	/1/	\$0.00	MOX32	\$0.00	MOX34	\$0.00	7107100	\$0.00	000.12	\$58.25	\$10.73	\$0.00	\$0.00
,	/1/	\$63.06		\$49.90		\$53.09		\$47.50		\$108.56	\$17.38	\$0.00	\$0.00
· · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · ·	/1/	\$35.09		\$21.57		\$24.00		\$19.61		\$108.56	\$17.38	\$0.00	\$0.00
DIGITAL DS1 FIBER - INITIAL (MECHANIZED)	/1/	\$0.16		\$0.16		\$0.16		\$0.00		\$108.56	\$17.38	\$0.00	\$0.00
DIGITAL DS1 FIBER - ADDITIONAL (MANUAL/FAX - COMPLEX)	/1/	\$3.69		\$3.64		\$1.94		\$0.00		\$61.00	\$14.67	\$0.00	\$0.00
· · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · ·	/1/	\$3.69		\$3.64		\$1.94		\$0.00		\$61.00	\$14.67	\$0.00	\$0.00
· · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · ·	/1/	\$0.00		\$0.00		\$0.00		\$0.00		\$61.00	\$14.67	\$0.00	\$0.00
ISDN LINK - INITIAL (MANUAL/FAX - COMPLEX)	/1/	\$63.06	HOX32	\$49.90	HOX34	\$53.09	HOX33	\$47.50	HOCH2	\$18.55	\$8.57	\$15.50	\$0.00
,	/1/	\$35.09	XOX32	\$21.57	XOX34	\$24.00	XOX33	\$19.61	SOCH2	\$18.55	\$8.57	\$15.50	\$0.00

						NO	N-RECURRI	NG					
					Service Orde	r				Channel			
	Notes	Connect	USOC	Disconnect	USOC	Change	USOC	Record	USOC	Connect	Disconnect	Change	Record
This Pricing Appendix contains certain recurring rates estable				=									
ISDN LINK - INITIAL (MECHANIZED)	/1/	\$0.16	MOX32	\$0.16	MOX34	\$0.16		\$0.00		\$18.55	\$8.57	\$15.50	\$0.00
ISDN LINK - ADDITIONAL (MANUAL/FAX - COMPLEX)	/1/	\$3.69	HOX32	\$3.64	HOX34	\$1.94	HOX33	\$0.00	HOCH2	\$12.67	\$5.68	\$0.00	\$0.00
ISDN LINK - ADDITIONAL (CESAR/LEX - COMPLEX)	/1/	\$3.69	XOX32	\$3.64	XOX34	\$1.94	XOX33	\$0.00	SOCH2	\$12.67	\$5.68	\$0.00	\$0.00
ISDN LINK - ADDITIONAL (MECHANIZED)	/1/	\$0.00	MOX32	\$0.00	MOX34	\$0.00		\$0.00		\$12.67	\$5.68	\$0.00	\$0.00
PBX LINK - INITIAL (MANUAL/FAX - COMPLEX)	/1/	\$57.53	HOXO8	\$48.94	HOX10	\$52.25	HOX33	\$47.42	HOCH2	\$18.56	\$8.57	\$15.50	\$0.00
PBX LINK - INITIAL (CESAR/LEX - COMPLEX)	/1/	\$29.93	XOXO8	\$21.03	XOX1O	\$24.33	XOX33	\$19.58	SOCH2	\$18.56	\$8.57	\$15.50	\$0.00
PBX LINK - INITIAL (MECHANIZED)	/1/	\$0.16	MOXO8	\$0.16	MOX1O	\$0.16		\$0.00		\$18.56	\$8.57	\$15.50	\$0.00
PBX LINK - ADDITIONAL (MANUAL/FAX - COMPLEX)	/1/	\$3.24	HOXO8	\$1.85	HOX10	\$2.02	HOX33	\$0.00	HOCH2	\$12.67	\$5.77	\$0.00	\$0.00
PBX LINK - ADDITIONAL (CESAR/LEX - COMPLEX)	/1/	\$3.24	XOXO8	\$1.85	XOX10	\$2.02	XOX33	\$0.00	SOCH2	\$12.67	\$5.77	\$0.00	\$0.00
PBX LINK - ADDITIONAL (MECHANIZED)	/1/	\$0.00	MOXO8	\$0.00	MOX10	\$0.00		\$0.00		\$12.67	\$5.77	\$0.00	\$0.00
COIN LINK - INITIAL (MANUAL/FAX - COMPLEX)	/1/	\$57.53	HOXO8	\$48.94	HOXO8	\$52.25	HOX33	\$47.42	HOCH2	\$18.56	\$8.57	\$15.50	\$0.00
COIN LINK - INITIAL (CESAR/LEX - COMPLEX)	/1/	\$29.93	XOXO8	\$21.03	XOXO8	\$24.33	XOX33	\$19.58	SOCH2	\$18.56	\$8.57	\$15.50	\$0.00
COIN LINK - INITIAL (MECHANIZED)	/1/	\$0.16	MOXO8	\$0.16	MOXO8	\$0.16		\$0.00		\$18.56	\$8.57	\$15.50	\$0.00
COIN LINK - ADDITIONAL (MANUAL/FAX - COMPLEX)	/1/	\$3.24	HOXO8	\$1.85	HOXO8	\$2.02	HOX33	\$0.00	HOCH2	\$12.67	\$5.77	\$0.00	\$0.00
COIN LINK - ADDITIONAL (CESAR/LEX - COMPLEX)	/1/	\$3.24	XOXO8	\$1.85	XOXO8	\$2.02	XOX33	\$0.00	SOCH2	\$12.67	\$5.77	\$0.00	\$0.00
COIN LINK - ADDITIONAL (MECHANIZED)	/1/	\$0.00	MOXO8	\$0.00	MOXO8	\$0.00		\$0.00		\$12.67	\$5.77	\$0.00	\$0.00
DS3 Loop - INITIAL (Manual)	/1/	\$72.75	HOX32	\$44.91	HOX34	\$0.00	HOX33	\$42.48	HOCH7	\$67.25	\$35.81	\$0.00	\$0.00
DS3 Loop - INITIAL (Cesar/LEX)	/1/	\$46.65	XOX32	\$18.81	XOX34	\$0.00	XOX33	\$14.77	SOCH7	\$67.25	\$35.81	\$0.00	\$0.00
DS3 Loop - INITIAL (Mechanized))	/1/	\$0.73	MOX32	\$0.73	MOX34	\$0.00		\$0.00		\$67.25	\$35.81	\$0.00	\$0.00
DS3 Loop - ADDITIONAL (Manual)	/1/	\$5.66	HOX32	\$2.43	HOX34	\$0.00	HOX33	\$0.00	HOCH7	\$57.35	\$29.97	\$0.00	\$0.00
DS3 Loop - ADDITIONAL (Cesar/LEX)	/1/	\$5.66	XOX32	\$2.43	XOX34	\$0.00	XOX33	\$0.00	SOCH7	\$57.35	\$29.97	\$0.00	\$0.00
DS3 Loop - ADDITIONAL (Mechanized)	/1/	\$0.00	MOX32	\$0.00	MOX34	\$0.00		\$0.00		\$57.35	\$29.97	\$0.00	\$0.00
DSL CAPABLE LOOPS: 2-Wire Digital Loop ISDN/IDSL													
Initial - manual/fax - complex	/1/	\$63.06	HOX32	\$49.90	HOX34	\$53.09	HOX33	\$47.50	HOCH2	\$18.55	\$8.57	\$15.50	\$0.00
Initial - cesar/lex - complex	/1/	\$35.09	XOX32	\$21.57	XOX34	\$24.00	XOX33	\$19.61	SOCH2	\$18.55	\$8.57	\$15.50	\$0.00
Initial - mechanized	/1/	\$0.16	MOX32	\$0.16	MOX34	\$0.16	MOX33	\$0.00		\$18.55	\$8.57	\$15.50	\$0.00
Additional - manual/fax - complex	/1/	\$3.69	HOX32	\$3.64	HOX34	\$1.94	HOX33	\$0.00	HOCH2	\$12.67	\$5.68	\$0.00	\$0.00
Additional - cesar/lex - complex Additional - mechanized	/1/ /1/	\$3.69 \$0.00	XOX32 MOX32	\$3.64 \$0.00	XOX34 MOX34	\$1.94 \$0.00	XOX33 MOX33	\$0.00 \$0.00	SOCH2	\$12.67 \$12.67	\$5.68 \$5.68	\$0.00 \$0.00	\$0.00 \$0.00
2-Wire xDSL Loop	/1/	Ψ0.00	WOX32	φ0.00	WOX54	Ψ0.00	WOX33	ψ0.00		Ψ12.07	ψ3.00	ψ0.00	ψ0.00
PSD #1 - 2-Wire xDSL Loop													
Initial - manual/fax - complex	/1/	\$57.53	HOX32	\$48.94	HOX34	\$52.25	HOX33	\$47.42	HOCH2	\$18.56	\$8.57	\$15.50	\$0.00
Initial - cesar/lex - complex	/1/	\$29.93	XOX32	\$21.03	XOX34	\$24.33	XOX33	\$19.58	SOCH2	\$18.56	\$8.57	\$15.50	\$0.00
Initial - mechanized	/1/	\$0.16	MOX32	\$0.16	MOX34	\$0.16	MOX33	\$0.00		\$18.56	\$8.57	\$15.50	\$0.00
Additional - manual/fax - complex	/1/	\$3.24	HOX32	\$1.85	HOX34	\$2.02	HOX33	\$0.00	HOCH2	\$12.67	\$5.77	\$0.00	\$0.00
Additional - cesar/lex - complex	/1/	\$3.24	XOX32	\$1.85	XOX34	\$2.02	XOX33	\$0.00	SOCH2	\$12.67	\$5.77	\$0.00	\$0.00
Additional - mechanized	/1/	\$0.00	MOX32	\$0.00	MOX34	\$0.00	MOX33	\$0.00		\$12.67	\$5.77	\$0.00	\$0.00
PSD #2 - 2-Wire xDSL Loop	14.1	#57.50	110,400	# 40.04	1101/04	#50.05	1101/00	# 47.40	1100110	# 40.50	00.57	045.50	
Initial - manual/fax - complex Initial - cesar/lex - complex	/1/ /1/	\$57.53 \$29.93	HOX32 XOX32	\$48.94 \$21.03	HOX34 XOX34	\$52.25 \$24.33	HOX33 XOX33	\$47.42 \$19.58	HOCH2 SOCH2	\$18.56 \$18.56	\$8.57 \$8.57	\$15.50 \$15.50	
Initial - desainex - complex Initial - mechanized	/1/	\$29.93 \$0.16	MOX32	\$21.03 \$0.16	MOX34	\$24.33 \$0.16	MOX33	\$0.00	30CH2	\$18.56	\$8.57	\$15.50 \$15.50	
Additional - manual/fax - complex	/1/	\$3.24	HOX32	\$1.85	HOX34	\$2.02	HOX33	\$0.00	HOCH2	\$12.67	\$5.77	\$0.00	
Additional - cesar/lex - complex	/1/	\$3.24	XOX32	\$1.85	XOX34	\$2.02	XOX33	\$0.00	SOCH2	\$12.67	\$5.77	\$0.00	
Additional - mechanized	/1/	\$0.00	MOX32	\$0.00	MOX34	\$0.00	MOX33	\$0.00		\$12.67	\$5.77	\$0.00	
PSD #3 - 2-Wire xDSL Loop											•		
Initial - manual/fax - complex	/1/	\$57.53	HOX32	\$48.94	HOX34	\$52.25	HOX33	\$47.42	HOCH2	\$18.56	\$8.57	\$15.50	
Initial - cesar/lex - complex	/1/	\$29.93	XOX32	\$21.03	XOX34	\$24.33	XOX33	\$19.58	SOCH2	\$18.56	\$8.57	\$15.50	
Initial - mechanized	/1/	\$0.16	MOX32	\$0.16	MOX34	\$0.16	MOX33	\$0.00		\$18.56	\$8.57	\$15.50	
Additional - manual/fax - complex	/1/	\$3.24	HOX32	\$1.85	HOX34	\$2.02	HOX33	\$0.00	HOCH2	\$12.67	\$5.77	\$0.00	
Additional - cesar/lex - complex	/1/	\$3.24	XOX32	\$1.85	XOX34	\$2.02	XOX33	\$0.00	SOCH2	\$12.67	\$5.77	\$0.00	
Additional - mechanized	/1/	\$0.00	MOX32	\$0.00	MOX34	\$0.00	MOX33	\$0.00		\$12.67	\$5.77	\$0.00	
PSD #4 - 2-Wire xDSL Loop	1	I											

r						NO	N-RECURRI	NC					
					Service Order		11-KECUKKI	110		Channel			
	Notes	Connect	usoc	Disconnect	USOC Urder	Change	usoc	Record	USOC	Connect	Disconnect	Change	Record
This Pricing Appendix contains certain recurring rates establish				Disconnect	0300	Change	0300	Record	0300	Connect	Disconnect	Change	Record
Initial - manual/fax - complex	/1/	\$57.53	HOX32	- \$48.94	HOX34	\$52.25	HOX33	\$47.42	HOCH2	\$18.56	\$8.57	\$15.50	\$0.00
Initial - cesar/lex - complex	/1/	\$29.93	XOX32	\$21.03	XOX34	\$24.33	XOX33	\$19.58	SOCH2	\$18.56	\$8.57	\$15.50	\$0.00
Initial - mechanized	/1/	\$0.16	MOX32	\$0.16	MOX34	\$0.16	MOX33	\$0.00		\$18.56	\$8.57	\$15.50	\$0.00
Additional - manual/fax - complex	/1/	\$3.24	HOX32	\$1.85	HOX34	\$2.02	HOX33	\$0.00	HOCH2	\$12.67	\$5.77	\$0.00	\$0.00
Additional - cesar/lex - complex	/1/	\$3.24	XOX32	\$1.85	XOX34	\$2.02	XOX33	\$0.00	SOCH2	\$12.67	\$5.77	\$0.00	\$0.00
Additional - mechanized	/1/	\$0.00	MOX32	\$0.00	MOX34	\$0.00	MOX33	\$0.00		\$12.67	\$5.77	\$0.00	\$0.00
PSD #5 - 2-Wire xDSL Loop		40.00		*****		*****		*****		V	*****	******	*****
Initial - manual/fax - complex	/1/	\$57.53	HOX32	\$48.94	HOX34	\$52.25	HOX33	\$47.42	HOCH2	\$18.56	\$8.57	\$15.50	
Initial - cesar/lex - complex	/1/	\$29.93	XOX32	\$21.03	XOX34	\$24.33	XOX33	\$19.58	SOCH2	\$18.56	\$8.57	\$15.50	
Initial - mechanized	/1/	\$0.16	MOX32	\$0.16	MOX34	\$0.16	MOX33	\$0.00		\$18.56	\$8.57	\$15.50	
Additional - manual/fax - complex	/1/	\$3.24	HOX32	\$1.85	HOX34	\$2.02	HOX33	\$0.00	HOCH2	\$12.67	\$5.77	\$0.00	
Additional - cesar/lex - complex	/1/	\$3.24	XOX32	\$1.85	XOX34	\$2.02	XOX33	\$0.00	SOCH2	\$12.67	\$5.77	\$0.00	
Additional - mechanized	/1/	\$0.00	MOX32	\$0.00	MOX34	\$0.00	MOX33	\$0.00		\$12.67	\$5.77	\$0.00	
PSD #7 - 2-Wire xDSL Loop		*		•		*		•		•	* -	*	
Initial - manual/fax - complex	/1/	\$57.53	HOX32	\$48.94	HOX34	\$52.25	HOX33	\$47.42	HOCH2	\$18.56	\$8.57	\$15.50	
Initial - cesar/lex - complex	/1/	\$29.93	XOX32	\$21.03	XOX34	\$24.33	XOX33	\$19.58	SOCH2	\$18.56	\$8.57	\$15.50	
Initial - mechanized	/1/	\$0.16	MOX32	\$0.16	MOX34	\$0.16	MOX33	\$0.00		\$18.56	\$8.57	\$15.50	
Additional - manual/fax - complex	/1/	\$3.24	HOX32	\$1.85	HOX34	\$2.02	HOX33	\$0.00	HOCH2	\$12.67	\$5.77	\$0.00	
Additional - cesar/lex - complex	/1/	\$3.24	XOX32	\$1.85	XOX34	\$2.02	XOX33	\$0.00	SOCH2	\$12.67	\$5.77	\$0.00	
Additional - mechanized	/1/	\$0.00	MOX32	\$0.00	MOX34	\$0.00	MOX33	\$0.00		\$12.67	\$5.77	\$0.00	
4-Wire xDSL Loop		*		•		*		•		•	* -	*	
PSD #3 - 4-Wire xDSL Loop													
Initial - manual/fax - complex	/1/	\$63.06	HOX32	\$49.90	HOX34	\$53.09	HOX33	\$47.50	HOCH2	\$28.84	\$10.41	\$11.40	\$0.00
Initial - cesar/lex - complex	/1/	\$35.09	XOX32	\$21.57	XOX34	\$24.00	XOX33	\$19.61	SOCH2	\$28.84	\$10.41	\$11.40	\$0.00
Initial - mechanized	/1/	\$0.16	MOX32	\$0.16	MOX34	\$0.16	MOX33	\$0.00		\$28.84	\$10.41	\$11.40	\$0.00
Additional - manual/fax - complex	/1/	\$3.69	HOX32	\$3.64	HOX34	\$1.94	HOX33	\$0.00	HOCH2	\$18.95	\$7.43	\$0.00	\$0.00
Additional - cesar/lex - complex	/1/	\$3.69	XOX32	\$3.64	XOX34	\$1.94	XOX33	\$0.00	SOCH2	\$18.95	\$7.43	\$0.00	\$0.00
Additional - mechanized	/1/	\$0.00	MOX32	\$0.00	MOX34	\$0.00	MOX33	\$0.00		\$18.95	\$7.43	\$0.00	\$0.00
NETWORK INTERFACE DEVICE (NID)													
NID TO NID CROSSCONNECT - SIMPLE (MANUAL/FAX													
· ·	/1/	¢40.50	LICNID	# 0.00		CO.OO		CO.OO		#20.54	# 0.00	CO 00	# 0.00
SIMPLE/COMPLEX) NID TO NID CROSSCONNECT - SIMPLE (CESAR/LEX -	/1/	\$46.53	HSNID	\$0.00		\$0.00		\$0.00		\$38.54	\$0.00	\$0.00	\$0.00
(SIMPLE/COMPLEX))	/1/	\$17.73	PSNID	¢ 0.00		\$0.00		\$0.00		\$38.54	\$0.00	\$0.00	\$0.00
(SIMPLE/COMPLEX))	/ 1/	\$17.73	PSINID	\$0.00		φυ.υυ		φ0.00		ф30.34	φ0.00	\$0.00	\$0.00
NID TO NID CROSSCONNECT - SIMPLE (MECHANIZED)	/1/	\$0.16		\$0.00		\$0.00		\$0.00		\$38.54	\$0.00	\$0.00	\$0.00
NID TO NID CROSSCONNECT - COMPLEX INITIAL (MANUAL/FAX -	/1/	£46.50	HCNID	# 0.00		#0.00		#0.00		# 00.00	#0.00	# 0.00	#0.00
(SIMPLE/COMPLEX)	/1/	\$46.53	HCNID	\$0.00		\$0.00		\$0.00		\$60.32	\$0.00	\$0.00	\$0.00
NID TO NID CROSSCONNECT - COMPLEX INITIAL (CESAR/LEX)	/1/	\$17.73	PCNID	\$0.00		\$0.00		\$0.00		\$60.32	\$0.00	\$0.00	\$0.00
NID TO NID CROSSCONNECT - COMPLEX INITIAL (MECHANIZED)	/1/	\$0.16		\$0.00		\$0.00		\$0.00		\$60.32	\$0.00	\$0.00	\$0.00
NID TO NID CROSSCONNECT - COMPLEX INITIAL (MECHANIZED) NID TO NID CROSSCONNECT - COMPLEX ADDITIONAL	/ 1/	φυ. το		φυ.υυ		φυ.υυ		φυ.υυ		φυυ.32	φυ.υυ	φυ.υυ	φυ.υυ
(MANUAL/FAX -	/1/	\$0.00	HCNID	\$0.00		\$0.00		\$0.00		\$15.01	\$0.00	\$0.00	\$0.00
`]											
NID TO NID CROSSCONNECT - COMPLEX ADDITIONAL (CESAR/LEX													
	/1/	\$0.00	PCNID	\$0.00		\$0.00		\$0.00		\$15.01	\$0.00	\$0.00	\$0.00
NID TO NID CROSSCONNECT - COMPLEX ADDITIONAL													
(MECHANIZED)	/1/	\$0.00		\$0.00		\$0.00		\$0.00		\$15.01	\$0.00	\$0.00	\$0.00
(MECHANIZED)	/ 1/	φυ.υυ		φυ.υυ		φυ.υυ		φυ.υυ		φ15.01	φυ.υυ	Φ0.00	Φ0.00

/1/ The rates in this pricing schedule only apply to the extent such network element(s), product(s) and/or service(s) are required by the terms of this Agreement. To the extent the underlying Agreement does not contain terms and conditions associated with the network element(s), product(s) and/or service(s) listed on this pricing sheet to this Agreement, this pricing sheet, which concerns only rates, creates no

			NON-RECURRING										
					Service Order					Channel			
	Notes	Connect	USOC	Disconnect	USOC	Change	USOC	Record	USOC	Connect	Disconnect	Change	Record
lia	had with fir	al ratae in D	0E 02 026										

This Pricing Appendix contains certain recurring rates established with final rates in D. 05-03-026. right to order such network element(s), product(s) and/or service(s), as it does not provide CLEC with the necessary terms and conditions to enable CLEC to obtain and/or order such network element(s), product(s) and/or service(s). Specifically, without limitation, if this Agreement or any Amendments provide that a network element(s), product(s) or service(s) is no longer required or is subject to being no longer required, the rates in this pricing schedule shall not apply, nor shall the inclusion of the rates in this pricing sheet create a right to the network element(s), product(s) or service(s) inconsistent with the Agreement, including any Amendments. Rather, CLEC must negotiate a separate amendment incorporating the appropriate terms and conditions into the underlying Agreement before ordering and/or obtaining any such network element(s), product(s) and/or service(s) that AT&T California is required to offer under Section 251(c)(3) of the Federal Telecommunications Act, as set forth in applicable FCC rules in effect at the time CLEC seeks such amendment.

Line	Product Type	Rate Element Description	USOC	Current Monthly Recurring Rate	Current Non- Recurring Rate (Initial)
1	CLEC-PROVISIONED FACILITIES & EQUIPMENT: CAGED				
2	REAL ESTATE				
3	Site Conditioning	Per Sq. Ft. of space used by CLEC	S8FWB		\$9.28
5	Safety & Security Floor Space Usage	Per Sq. Ft. of space used by CLEC Per Sq. Ft. of space used by CLEC	S8F4N S8F4L	\$5.97	\$19.56
6	COMMON SYSTEMS	rei 3q. rt. oi space used by CLEC	30F4L	φ5.97	
7	Common Systems - Cage	Per Sq. Ft. of space used by CLEC	S8F4A	\$0.44	\$59.86
8	PLANNING				
9	Planning - Central Office	Per Sq. Ft. of space used by CLEC	S8GCA	\$0.09	
_	Planning	Per Request	NRFCD		\$5,244.43
11	Planning - Subsequent Inter. Cabling	Per Request	NRFCE		\$2,267.04
	Planning - Subsequent Power Cabling Planning - Subs. Inter./Power Cabling	Per Request Per Request	NRFCF NRFCG		\$2,306.10 \$2,884.60
	Planning - Non-Standard	Per Request	NRFCH		\$1,436.00
	POWER PROVISIONING	1 01 110 4 0 0 0 1	inti on		ψ1,100.00
	Power Panel:				
	50 Amp	Per Power Panel (CLEC Provided)	NONE		
	200 Amp	Per Power Panel (CLEC Provided)	NONE		
	Power Cable and Infrastructure:				
	Power Cable Rack	Per Four Power Cables or Quad	NONE	***	A40.00
	2-10 Amp Feeds 2-20 Amp Feeds	Per 2-10 Amp Power Feeds (CLEC Provided) Per 2-20 Amp Power Feeds (CLEC Provided)	C1F31 S8GF1	\$0.25 \$0.25	
	2-30 Amp Feeds	Per 2-30 Amp Power Feeds (CLEC Provided) Per 2-30 Amp Power Feeds (CLEC Provided)	C1F32	\$0.25 \$0.25	
	2-40 Amp Feeds	Per 2-40 Amp Power Feeds (CLEC Provided)	C1F33	\$0.25	
	2-50 Amp Feeds	Per 2-50 Amp Power Feeds (CLEC Provided)	S8GF2	\$0.25	
26	2-100 Amp Feeds	Per 2-100 Amp Power Feeds (CLEC Provided)	S8GF3	\$0.25	
27	Equipment Grounding:				
	Ground Cable Placement	Per Sq. Ft. of space used by CLEC	S8FCR	\$0.03	\$0.92
	DC POWER AMPERAGE CHARGE				
	HVAC	Per 10 Amps	S8GCS	\$14.62	
	Per Amp	Per Amp	S8GCR	\$10.61	
	FIBER CABLE PLACEMENT Central Office:				
	Fiber Cable	Per Fiber Cable Sheath (CLEC Vendor Pulls Cable)	S8FQ9	\$4.85	\$809.13
	Entrance Conduit	Per Fiber Cable Sheath	S8FW5	\$8.76	
	MISCELLANEOUS & OPTIONAL COST:			• • • • • • • • • • • • • • • • • • • •	
	MISCELLANEOUS COSTS				
	Timing Lead (1 pair per circuit)	Per Linear Foot, Per pair	S8F45	\$0.08	
_	Bits Timing	Based on two (2) leads per circuit	S8FQT	\$3.58	
40	Space Availability Report Security Access / ID Cards	Per Premise Per Five Cards	NRFCQ NRFCM		\$168.04 \$123.35
	Security Access / ID Cards/Expedite	Per Five Cards	NRFCN		\$203.35
	CAGE COMMON COSTS	Terrive Calus	NICI CIN		Ψ203.33
	AC Circuit Placement	Per Sq. Ft. (CLEC provides cage)	NRL60		\$5.29
45	INTERCONNECTION COSTS:				
46	ILEC TO CLEC CONNECTION				
47	Voice Grade Arrangement	100 Copper Pairs (CLEC provides cable)	S8F48	\$0.00	
48	Voice Grade Arrangement	100 Shielded Pairs (CLEC provides cable)	S8FWU	\$0.00	
	DS1 Arrangement - DCS DS1 Arrangement - DSX	28 DS1 (CLEC provides cable) 28 DS1 (CLEC provides cable)	S8FQM S8F46	\$0.00 \$0.00	
	DS3 Arrangement - DSX	1 DS3 (CLEC provides cable)	S8F47	\$0.00	
	DS3 Arrangement - DSX	1 DS3 (CLEC provides cable)	S8FQN	\$0.00	
	Fiber Arrangement	12 Fiber Pairs (CLEC provides cable)	S8FQR	\$3.58	
	CLEC TO CLEC CONNECTION	·			
				ተ ለ በብ	
	Cable Racking and Hole for Optical	Per Cable	S8GFE	\$0.82	
56	Cable Racking and Hole for Optical Cable Racking and Hole for DS1	Per Cable	S8GFF	\$0.57	
56 57	Cable Racking and Hole for Optical Cable Racking and Hole for DS1 Cable Racking and Hole for DS3		S8GFF S8GFG		
56 57 58	Cable Racking and Hole for Optical Cable Racking and Hole for DS1 Cable Racking and Hole for DS3 Route Design	Per Cable Per Cable	S8GFF S8GFG NRFCX	\$0.57 \$0.50	\$424.88
56 57 58 59	Cable Racking and Hole for Optical Cable Racking and Hole for DS1 Cable Racking and Hole for DS3 Route Design Connection for DS1	Per Cable Per Cable Per 28 Circuits (CLEC provides cable)	S8GFF S8GFG NRFCX S8GFH	\$0.57 \$0.50 \$0.18	\$424.88
56 57 58 59 60	Cable Racking and Hole for Optical Cable Racking and Hole for DS1 Cable Racking and Hole for DS3 Route Design Connection for DS1 Connection for DS3	Per Cable Per Cable Per 28 Circuits (CLEC provides cable) Per Circuit (CLEC provides cable)	S8GFF S8GFG NRFCX S8GFH S8GFJ	\$0.57 \$0.50 \$0.18 \$0.12	\$424.88
56 57 58 59 60 61	Cable Racking and Hole for Optical Cable Racking and Hole for DS1 Cable Racking and Hole for DS3 Route Design Connection for DS1 Connection for DS3	Per Cable Per Cable Per 28 Circuits (CLEC provides cable)	S8GFF S8GFG NRFCX S8GFH	\$0.57 \$0.50 \$0.18	\$424.88
56 57 58 59 60 61 62	Cable Racking and Hole for Optical Cable Racking and Hole for DS1 Cable Racking and Hole for DS3 Route Design Connection for DS1 Connection for DS3 Connection for Optical	Per Cable Per Cable Per 28 Circuits (CLEC provides cable) Per Circuit (CLEC provides cable)	S8GFF S8GFG NRFCX S8GFH S8GFJ	\$0.57 \$0.50 \$0.18 \$0.12	\$424.88
56 57 58 59 60 61 62 63	Cable Racking and Hole for Optical Cable Racking and Hole for DS1 Cable Racking and Hole for DS3 Route Design Connection for DS1 Connection for DS3 Connection for Optical TIME SENSITIVE ACTIVITIES	Per Cable Per Cable Per 28 Circuits (CLEC provides cable) Per Circuit (CLEC provides cable)	S8GFF S8GFG NRFCX S8GFH S8GFJ	\$0.57 \$0.50 \$0.18 \$0.12	\$424.88
56 57 58 59 60 61 62 63 64 65	Cable Racking and Hole for Optical Cable Racking and Hole for DS1 Cable Racking and Hole for DS3 Route Design Connection for DS1 Connection for DS3 Connection for Optical TIME SENSITIVE ACTIVITIES PRE-VISITS Colloc. Ser. Mgr 2nd Level Comm. Tech - Craft	Per Cable Per Cable Per Cable Per 28 Circuits (CLEC provides cable) Per Circuit (CLEC provides cable) Per Cable (CLEC provides cable) Per 1/4 Hour Per 1/4 Hour	S8GFF S8GFG NRFCX S8GFH S8GFJ S8GFK NRFCR NRFCR	\$0.57 \$0.50 \$0.18 \$0.12	\$424.88 \$23.23 \$19.60
56 57 58 59 60 61 62 63 64 65	Cable Racking and Hole for Optical Cable Racking and Hole for DS1 Cable Racking and Hole for DS3 Route Design Connection for DS1 Connection for DS3 Connection for Optical TIME SENSITIVE ACTIVITIES PRE-VISITS Colloc. Ser. Mgr 2nd Level Comm. Tech - Craft CO Manager - 1st Level	Per Cable Per Cable Per Cable Per 28 Circuits (CLEC provides cable) Per Circuit (CLEC provides cable) Per Cable (CLEC provides cable) Per 1/4 Hour Per 1/4 Hour Per 1/4 Hour Per 1/4 Hour	S8GFF S8GFG NRFCX S8GFH S8GFJ S8GFK NRFCR NRFCR NRFCS NRFCT	\$0.57 \$0.50 \$0.18 \$0.12	\$424.88 \$23.23 \$19.60 \$19.72
56 57 58 59 60 61 62 63 64 65 66	Cable Racking and Hole for Optical Cable Racking and Hole for DS1 Cable Racking and Hole for DS3 Route Design Connection for DS1 Connection for DS3 Connection for Optical TIME SENSITIVE ACTIVITIES PRE-VISITS Colloc. Ser. Mgr 2nd Level Comm. Tech - Craft CO Manager - 1st Level Floor Space Planning - 1st Level	Per Cable Per Cable Per Cable Per 28 Circuits (CLEC provides cable) Per Circuit (CLEC provides cable) Per Cable (CLEC provides cable) Per 1/4 Hour Per 1/4 Hour	S8GFF S8GFG NRFCX S8GFH S8GFJ S8GFK NRFCR NRFCR	\$0.57 \$0.50 \$0.18 \$0.12	\$424.88 \$23.23 \$19.60
56 57 58 59 60 61 62 63 64 65 66 67	Cable Racking and Hole for Optical Cable Racking and Hole for DS1 Cable Racking and Hole for DS3 Route Design Connection for DS1 Connection for DS3 Connection for Optical TIME SENSITIVE ACTIVITIES PRE-VISITS Colloc. Ser. Mgr 2nd Level Comm. Tech - Craft CO Manager - 1st Level Floor Space Planning - 1st Level CONSTRUCTION VISITS	Per Cable Per Cable Per Cable Per 28 Circuits (CLEC provides cable) Per Circuit (CLEC provides cable) Per Cable (CLEC provides cable) Per 1/4 Hour	S8GFF S8GFG NRFCX S8GFH S8GFJ S8GFK NRFCR NRFCR NRFCC	\$0.57 \$0.50 \$0.18 \$0.12	\$23.23 \$19.60 \$19.72 \$19.24
56 57 58 59 60 61 62 63 64 65 66 67 68	Cable Racking and Hole for Optical Cable Racking and Hole for DS1 Cable Racking and Hole for DS3 Route Design Connection for DS1 Connection for DS3 Connection for Optical TIME SENSITIVE ACTIVITIES PRE-VISITS Colloc. Ser. Mgr 2nd Level Comm. Tech - Craft CO Manager - 1st Level Floor Space Planning - 1st Level CONSTRUCTION VISITS Project Manager - 1st Level	Per Cable Per Cable Per Cable Per 28 Circuits (CLEC provides cable) Per Circuit (CLEC provides cable) Per Cable (CLEC provides cable) Per 1/4 Hour	S8GFF S8GFG NRFCX S8GFH S8GFJ S8GFK NRFCR NRFCR NRFCS NRFCT NRFCU	\$0.57 \$0.50 \$0.18 \$0.12	\$424.88 \$23.23 \$19.60 \$19.72 \$19.24
56 57 58 59 60 61 62 63 64 65 66 67	Cable Racking and Hole for Optical Cable Racking and Hole for DS1 Cable Racking and Hole for DS3 Route Design Connection for DS1 Connection for DS3 Connection for Optical TIME SENSITIVE ACTIVITIES PRE-VISITS Colloc. Ser. Mgr 2nd Level Comm. Tech - Craft CO Manager - 1st Level Floor Space Planning - 1st Level CONSTRUCTION VISITS	Per Cable Per Cable Per Cable Per 28 Circuits (CLEC provides cable) Per Circuit (CLEC provides cable) Per Cable (CLEC provides cable) Per 1/4 Hour	S8GFF S8GFG NRFCX S8GFH S8GFJ S8GFK NRFCR NRFCR NRFCC	\$0.57 \$0.50 \$0.18 \$0.12	\$424.88 \$23.23 \$19.60 \$19.72 \$19.24
56 57 58 59 60 61 62 63 64 65 66 67 68 69 70 71	Cable Racking and Hole for Optical Cable Racking and Hole for DS1 Cable Racking and Hole for DS3 Route Design Connection for DS1 Connection for DS3 Connection for Optical TIME SENSITIVE ACTIVITIES PRE-VISITS Colloc. Ser. Mgr 2nd Level Comm. Tech - Craft CO Manager - 1st Level Floor Space Planning - 1st Level CONSTRUCTION VISITS Project Manager - 1st Level Colloc. Ser. Mgr 2nd Level Colloc. Ser. Mgr 2nd Level	Per Cable Per Cable Per Cable Per 28 Circuits (CLEC provides cable) Per Circuit (CLEC provides cable) Per Cable (CLEC provides cable) Per 1/4 Hour	S8GFF S8GFG NRFCX S8GFH S8GFJ S8GFK NRFCR NRFCR NRFCS NRFCT NRFCU	\$0.57 \$0.50 \$0.18 \$0.12	\$424.88 \$23.23 \$19.60 \$19.72 \$19.24
56 57 58 59 60 61 62 63 64 65 66 67 68 69 70 71 72 73	Cable Racking and Hole for Optical Cable Racking and Hole for DS1 Cable Racking and Hole for DS3 Route Design Connection for DS1 Connection for DS3 Connection for Optical TIME SENSITIVE ACTIVITIES PRE-VISITS Colloc. Ser. Mgr 2nd Level Comm. Tech - Craft CO Manager - 1st Level Floor Space Planning - 1st Level CONSTRUCTION VISITS Project Manager - 1st Level Colloc. Ser. Mgr 2nd Level Colloc. Ser. Mgr 2nd Level Colloc. Ser. Mgr 2nd Level CONSTRUCTION VISITS Project Manager - 1st Level Colloc. Ser. Mgr 2nd Level	Per Cable Per Cable Per Cable Per 28 Circuits (CLEC provides cable) Per Circuit (CLEC provides cable) Per Cable (CLEC provides cable) Per 1/4 Hour	S8GFF S8GFG NRFCX S8GFH S8GFJ S8GFK NRFCR NRFCS NRFCT NRFCU NRFCV NRFCZ	\$0.57 \$0.50 \$0.18 \$0.12	\$23.23 \$19.60 \$19.24 \$19.24 \$23.23
56 57 58 59 60 61 62 63 64 65 66 67 68 69 70 71 72 73 74	Cable Racking and Hole for Optical Cable Racking and Hole for DS1 Cable Racking and Hole for DS3 Route Design Connection for DS1 Connection for DS3 Connection for Optical TIME SENSITIVE ACTIVITIES PRE-VISITS Colloc. Ser. Mgr 2nd Level Comm. Tech - Craft CO Manager - 1st Level Floor Space Planning - 1st Level CONSTRUCTION VISITS Project Manager - 1st Level Colloc. Ser. Mgr 2nd Level Colloc. Ser. Mgr 2nd Level	Per Cable Per Cable Per Cable Per 28 Circuits (CLEC provides cable) Per Circuit (CLEC provides cable) Per Cable (CLEC provides cable) Per 1/4 Hour	S8GFF S8GFG NRFCX S8GFH S8GFJ S8GFK NRFCR NRFCR NRFCS NRFCT NRFCU	\$0.57 \$0.50 \$0.18 \$0.12	\$23.23 \$19.60 \$19.72 \$19.24
56 57 58 59 60 61 62 63 64 65 66 67 68 69 70 71 72 73 74 75 76	Cable Racking and Hole for Optical Cable Racking and Hole for DS1 Cable Racking and Hole for DS3 Route Design Connection for DS1 Connection for DS3 Connection for Optical TIME SENSITIVE ACTIVITIES PRE-VISITS Colloc. Ser. Mgr 2nd Level Comm. Tech - Craft CO Manager - 1st Level Floor Space Planning - 1st Level CONSTRUCTION VISITS Project Manager - 1st Level Colloc. Ser. Mgr 2nd Level Colloc. Ser. Mgr 2nd Level Construction Visits Project Manager - 1st Level Colloc. Ser. Mgr 2nd Level Colloc. Ser. Mgr 2nd Level	Per Cable Per Cable Per Cable Per Cable Per 28 Circuits (CLEC provides cable) Per Circuit (CLEC provides cable) Per Cable (CLEC provides cable) Per 1/4 Hour Per 1/5 Hour Per 1/6 Hour	S8GFF S8GFG NRFCX S8GFH S8GFJ S8GFK NRFCR NRFCS NRFCT NRFCU NRFCV NRFCZ S8GCE	\$0.57 \$0.50 \$0.18 \$0.12	\$23.23 \$19.60 \$19.72 \$19.24 \$23.23 \$9.28 \$9.28

				Current Monthly	Current Non- Recurring Rate
Line	Product Type PLANNING	Rate Element Description	usoc	Recurring Rate	(Initial)
	Planning - Central Office	Per Sq. Ft. of space used by CLEC	S8GCA	\$0.09	\$7.55
	Planning	Per Request	NRFCD		\$5,244.43
	Planning - Subsequent Inter. Cabling	Per Request	NRFCE		\$2,267.04
	Planning - Subsequent Power Cabling Planning - Subs. Inter./Power Cabling	Per Request Per Request	NRFCF NRFCG		\$2,306.10 \$2,884.60
	Planning - Non-Standard	Per Request	NRFCH		\$1,436.00
86	POWER PROVISIONING	,			,
	Power Panel:				
	50 Amp	Per Power Panel Per Power Panel	S8GC8 S8GC9	\$15.77 \$18.75	\$3,079.47 \$3,659.46
	Power Cable and Infrastructure:	rei rowei ranei	30009	\$10.75	φ3,039.40
	2-10 Amp Feeds	Per 2-10 Amp Power Feeds	C1F3A	\$5.83	\$1,378.83
	2-20 Amp Feeds	Per 2-20 Amp Power Feeds	S8GCU	\$7.74	
	2-30 Amp Feeds	Per 2-30 Amp Power Feeds	C1F3B	\$8.35	
	2.40 Amp Feeds 2-50 Amp Feeds	Per 2-40 Amp Power Feeds Per 2-50 Amp Power Feeds	C1F3C S8GCV	\$8.96 \$9.57	\$1,830.56 \$1,954.85
	2-100 Amp Feeds	Per 2-100 Amp Power Feeds	S8GCW	\$11.39	\$2,344.44
	Equipment Grounding:			*******	*
	Ground Cable Placement	Per Sq. Ft. of space used by CLEC	S8GDA	\$0.03	\$0.92
	DC POWER AMPERAGE CHARGE	Dec 40 America	00000		
	HVAC Per Amp	Per 10 Amps Per Amp	S8GCS S8GCR	\$14.62 \$10.61	
	FIBER CABLE PLACEMENT	i ei viiih	JOUCK	\$10.01	
	Central Office:				
	Fiber Cable	Per Fiber Cable Sheath	S8GDE	\$4.85	\$1,619.88
	Entrance Conduit to Vault	Per Fiber Cable Sheath	S8GDD	\$8.76	
	MISCELLANEOUS & OPTIONAL COST: MISCELLANEOUS COSTS				
	Timing Lead (1 pair per circuit)	Per Linear Foot, Per pair	S8GEK	\$0.08	\$14.81
	Bits Timing	Based on two (2) leads per circuit	S8GEJ	\$3.58	\$698.82
	Space Availability Report	Per Premise	NRFCQ	•	\$168.04
	Security Access / ID Cards	Per Five Cards	NRFCM		\$123.35
	Security Access / ID Cards/Expedite	Per Five Cards	NRFCN		\$203.35
	CAGE COMMON COSTS Cage Preparation	Per Sq. Ft. of space used by CLEC	S8GCH	\$0.27	\$19.70
	INTERCONNECTION COSTS:	1 ci oq. i i. oi space asea by occo	300011	Ψ0.21	ψ13.70
	ILEC TO CLEC CONNECTION				
	Voice Grade Arrangement	100 Copper Pairs	S8GD4	\$0.00	\$1,027.16
	Voice Grade Arrangement	100 Shielded Pairs	S8GD5	\$0.00	
	DS1 Arrangement - DCS DS1 Arrangement - DSX	28 DS1 28 DS1	S8GDK S8GDP	\$0.00 \$0.00	
	DS3 Arrangement - DCS	1 DS3	S8GDV	\$0.00	
	DS3 Arrangement - DSX	1 DS3	S8GDZ	\$0.00	\$603.89
	Fiber Arrangement	12 Fiber Pairs (24 Fiber strands)	S8GED	\$6.55	\$1,779.78
	CLEC TO CLEC CONNECTION	Des Cable	20055		
	Cable Racking and Hole for Optical Cable Racking and Hole for DS1	Per Cable Per Cable	S8GFE S8GFF	\$0.82 \$0.57	
	Cable Racking and Hole for DS3	Per Cable	S8GFG	\$0.50	
	Route Design		NRFCX		\$424.88
	Connection for DS1	Per 28 Circuits	S8GFC	\$1.41	
	Connection for DS3 Connection for Optical (Fiber)	Per Circuit	S8GFD	\$1.30 \$1.30	
	TIME SENSITIVE ACTIVITIES	Per Cable	S8GFB	\$1.38	\$1,404.07
	PRE-VISITS				
134	Colloc. Ser. Mgr 2nd Level	Per 1/4 Hour	NRFCR		\$23.23
	Comm. Tech - Craft	Per 1/4 Hour	NRFCS		\$19.60
	CO Manager - 1st Level	Per 1/4 Hour	NRFCT		\$19.72 \$10.24
	Floor Space Planning - 1st Level CONSTRUCTION VISITS	Per 1/4 Hour	NRFCU		\$19.24
	Project Manager - 1st Level	Per 1/4 Hour	NRFCV		\$19.24
140	Colloc. Ser. Mgr 2nd Level	Per 1/4 Hour	NRFCZ		\$23.23
141					
140	CLEC DROVISIONED FACILITIES & FOLUDMENT, CACELESS				
	CLEC-PROVISIONED FACILITIES & EQUIPMENT: CAGELESS REAL ESTATE				
	Site Conditioning	Per Frame (Standard Bay=10 sq ft)	S8FWC		\$92.81
145	Safety & Security	Per Frame (Standard Bay=10 sq ft)	S8FWG		\$195.57
	Floor Space Usage	Per Frame (Standard Bay=10 sq ft)	S8F9C	\$64.21	
	Common Systems - Cageless	Per Frame (Standard Poy-10 og ft)	S8FWE	የ ስ ንር	\$760.45
	PLANNING	Per Frame (Standard Bay=10 sq ft)	SOFWE	\$9.35	φ/60.45
	Planning - Central Office	Per Frame (Standard Bay=10 sq ft)	S8GCB	\$1.13	\$75.54
151	Planning	Per Request	NRFCJ		\$4,601.93
	Planning - Subsequent Inter. Cabling	Per Request	NRFCE		\$2,267.04
	Planning - Subsequent Power Cabling	Per Request	NRFCF		\$2,306.10
	Planning - Subs. Inter./Power Cabling Planning - Non-Standard	Per Request Per Request	NRFCG NRFCH		\$2,884.60 \$1,436.00
	POWER PROVISIONING	i oi rioquosi	HALLOH		ψ1, 4 30.00
157	Power Panel:				
	50 Amp	Per Power Panel (CLEC Provided)	NONE	-	
159	200 Amp	Per Power Panel (CLEC Provided)	NONE		

160 Power Cable and Infrastructure:					Current Monthly Recurring	Current Non- Recurring Rate
162 P.10 Amp Feeds	Line 160	Product Type Power Cable and Infrastructure:	Rate Element Description	USOC	Rate	(Initial)
163 29.2 Amp Freeds						
1612 250 Amp Feeds						
185 260 Amp Feeds						
198						
Per 2-100 Amp Fonds						
186 Equipment Groundings						
170 DP OPWER AMPERAGE CHARGE				555.5	70.20	Ţ 10
172 Par Amp			Per Frame	S8GDB	\$0.33	\$15.32
173 CEV, HUT & Colsinetis						
174 FIRST CABLE PLACEMENT			'			
175 Central Office: Per Fiber Cable Sheath (CLEC Vendor Pulls Cable) \$88P09 \$4.85 \$909. \$3.77 Entrance Conduit Per Fiber Cable Sheath \$88P09 \$3.876 \$1.77 Entrance Conduit Per Fiber Cable Sheath \$80DH \$83.17 Entrance Conduit Per Fiber Cable Sheath \$80DH \$83.18 \$1.97			Per 2 inch mounting space	S8GCT	\$1.27	
176 Febre Cable Sheath (CLEC Vendor Pulls Cable)						
177 Enrance Condust			Par Fiber Cable Sheeth (CLEC Vander Bulla Cable)	COECO	₽ 4 0E	POOD 42
178 GEV, HUT & Cabinets:						
197 Fiber Cable Placement Per Fiber Cable Sheath \$80,U \$2.81			Tel Tibel Cable Sileatii	301 W3	ψ0.70	
180 Entrance Conduit			Per Fiber Cable Sheath	SAGDH		\$53.58
181 MISCELLANEOUS COSTS					\$2.61	\$55.00
182 MIRSCELLANEOUS COSTS						
183 Timing Lead († pair per circuit)						
185 Space Availability Report Per Firer Cards NRFCQ \$180.1 85 Security Access / ID Cards Per Five Cards NRFCN \$123.1 87 Security Access / ID Cards Per Five Cards NRFCN \$203.1 87 Security Access / ID Cards Per Five Cards NRFCN \$203.1 87 Security Access / ID Cards Per Five Cards NRFCN \$203.1 88 CAGELESS / POT BAY OPTIONS NRFCN \$203.1 89 Standard Equipment Bay Each (CLEC Provided) NONE 80 Non-Standard Cabinet Bay Each (CLEC Provided) NONE 819 VPFIDS Termination Panel Each (CLEC Provided) NONE 819 VPFIDS Termination Panel Each (CLEC Provided) NONE 819 VPFIDS Termination Panel Each (CLEC Provided) NONE 810 D02-71 Panel Each (CLEC Provided) NONE 810 PROVIDED Panel Each (CLEC Provided) NONE 811 PROVIDED Panel Each (CLEC Provided) NONE 812 PROVIDED Panel Each (CLEC Provided) NONE 813 PROVIDED Panel Each (CLEC Provided) NONE 814 PROVIDED Panel Each (CLEC Provided) NONE 815 PROVIDED Panel Each (CLEC Provided) NONE 816 PROVIDED Panel Each (CLEC Provided) NONE 817 PROVIDED Panel Each (CLEC Provided) NONE 818 PROVIDED Panel Each (CLEC Provided) NONE 819 CEV. HUT. CASINET NONE 810 CEV. HUT. CASINET NONE 810 CEV. HUT. CASINET NONE 811 PROVIDED Panel Each (CLEC Provided) NONE 812 PROVIDED Panel Pane	183	Timing Lead (1 pair per circuit)				
186 Socurity Access / ID Cards Per Five Cards NRFCM \$123. Security Access / ID Cards Expedite Per Five Cards NRFCM \$203. 3					\$3.58	
187 Socurity Access / ID Carde/Expedite						\$168.04
188 CAGELESS / POT BAY OPTIONS	186	Security Access / ID Cards				\$123.35
189 Standard Equipment Bay			Per Five Cards	NRFCN		\$203.35
190 Non-Standard Cabinet Bay			E + (0) E0 D + (1)			
1911 VPIDSO Termination Panel						
1922 VF/DSO Termination Module Each (CLEC Provided) NONE						
1930 DP-1 Panel						
194 DP-1 Jack Access Card						
195 DSASTS-1 Interconnect Module Each (CLEC Provided) NONE						
Same Each (CLEC Provided) NONE						
Biber Termination Dual Module Each (CLEC Provided) NONE						
1996 CEV, HUT, CABINET	197	Fiber Optic Splitter Panel				
200 24 Foot CEV	198	Fiber Termination Dual Module	Each (CLEC Provided)	NONE		
201 16 Foot CEV	199	CEV, HUT, CABINET				
202 Maxi-Hut						
203 Mini-Hut 2 Inch Mounting Space \$80EZ \$1.33 204 Large Cabinet 2 Inch Mounting Space \$80EX \$1.63 205 Medium Cabinet 2 Inch Mounting Space \$80EX \$1.63 206 Small Cabinet 2 Inch Mounting Space \$80EX \$2.19 207 INTERCONNECTION COSTS: 208 ILEC TO CLEC CONNECTION 209 Voice Grade Arrangement 100 Copper Pairs (CLEC provides cable) \$8F3E \$0.00 210 Voice Grade Arrangement 100 Shielded Pairs (CLEC provides cable) \$8F3E \$0.00 211 DS1 Arrangement - DCS 22 BS1 (CLEC provides cable) \$8F2J \$0.00 \$156.6 212 DS1 Arrangement - DSX 22 BS1 (CLEC provides cable) \$8F2J \$0.00 \$3.105.1 213 DS3 Arrangement - DSX 22 BS1 (CLEC provides cable) \$8F2J \$0.00 \$3.805.1 214 DS3 Arrangement - DSX 1 DS3 (CLEC provides cable) \$8F2F \$0.00 \$3.805.1 215 Fiber Arrangement - DSX 1 DS3 (CLEC provides cable) \$8F2F \$0.00 \$3.805.1 216 CLEC TO CLEC CONNECTION \$3F49 \$3.76 \$495.1 217 Cable Racking and Hole for Optical Per Cable \$86FE \$0.62 218 Cable Racking and Hole for DS1 Per Cable \$86FE \$0.62 219 Cable Racking and Hole for DS3 Per Cable \$86FE \$0.50 220 Route Design Per Cable \$86FE \$0.50 221 Connection for DS1 Per Cable \$86FE \$0.50 222 Connection for DS1 Per Cable \$86FE \$0.18 223 Connection for DS3 Per Cable \$86FE \$0.18 224 Connection for DS3 Per Cable \$86FE \$0.18 225 Connection for DS3 Per Cable \$86FE \$0.18 226 Connection for DS1 Per Cable \$86FE \$0.18 227 Time SENSITIVE ACTIVITIES \$0.10 228 PROJECT MANAGEMENT Per 1/4 Hour NRFCK \$631.1 229 Colloc. Ser. Mgr 2nd Level Per 1/4 Hour NRFCC \$19.3 230 Construction VISITS Per 1/4 Hour NRFCC \$19.3 231 CONSTRUCTION VISITS Per 1/4 Hour NRFCC \$2.33 232 Construction VISITS Per 1/4 Hour NRFCC \$2.35 233 Construction VISITS Per 1/4 Hour NRFCC \$2.35 234 Project Manager - 1 St Level Per 1/4 Hour NRFCC \$2.35 235 Colloc. Ser. Mgr 2 And Level Per 1/4 Hour NRFCC \$2.						
24 Large Cabinet 2 Inch Mounting Space \$86EX \$1.63						
Medium Cabinet 2 Inch Mounting Space S8GEY \$2.19						
Samul Cabinet 2 Inch Mounting Space SaGEZ \$3.29						
INTERCONNECTION COSTS:						
Voice Grade Arrangement	207	INTERCONNECTION COSTS:	2 men wounting Space	JOGEZ	ψ3.29	
210 Voice Grade Arrangement 100 Shielded Pairs (CLEC provides cable) \$8FVV \$0.00 \$156.6			100 Copper Pairs (CLFC provides cable)	SRESE	\$0.00	\$156.02
DS1 Arrangement - DCS 28 DS1 (CLEC provides cable) S8F2J \$0.00 \$3,105.1						
212 DS1 Arrangement - DSX 28 DS1 (CLEC provides cable) S8F2P \$0.00 \$486.8						
213 DS3 Arrangement - DCS						
214 DS3 Arrangement - DSX			1 DS3 (CLEC provides cable)			\$1,809.40
216 CLEC TO CLEC CONNECTION				S8F25		
217 Cable Racking and Hole for Optical Per Cable S8GFE \$0.82			12 Fiber Pairs (CLEC provides cable)	S8F49	\$3.76	\$495.49
218 Cable Racking and Hole for DS1 Per Cable S8GFF \$0.57 219 Cable Racking and Hole for DS3 Per Cable S8GFG \$0.50 220 Route Design NRFCX \$424.8 221 Connection for DS1 Per 28 Circuits (CLEC provides cable) S8GFL \$0.18 \$0.0 222 Connection for DS3 Per Circuit (CLEC provides cable) S8GFM \$0.12 \$0.0 223 Connection for Optical Per Cable (CLEC provides cable) S8GFN \$0.31 \$0.0 224 PROJECT MANAGEMENT Per Cable (CLEC provides cable) S8GFN \$0.31 \$0.0 225 CEV, HUT & CABINET Per Operation NRFCK \$631.7 226 Project Coordination Per CLEC Application NRFCK \$631.7 227 TIME SENSITIVE ACTIVITIES Per 1/4 Hour NRFCR \$23.0 230 Comm. Tech - Craft Per 1/4 Hour NRFCS \$19.0 231 CO Manager - 1st Level Per 1/4 Hour NRFCT \$19.2 232 CONSTRUCTION VISITS Per 1/4 Hour NRFCU \$19.2 233 CONSTRUCTION VISITS Per 1/4 Hour NRFCV \$19.2 234 Project Manager - 1st Level Per 1/4 Hour NRFCV \$19.2 235 Colloc. Ser. Mgr 2nd Level Per 1/4 Hour NRFCV \$19.2 236 Colloc. Ser. Mgr 2nd Level Per 1/4 Hour NRFCZ \$23.2 237 Colloc. Ser. Mgr 2nd Level Per 1/4 Hour NRFCZ \$23.2 238 Colloc. Ser. Mgr 2nd Level Per 1/4 Hour NRFCZ \$23.2 239 Colloc. Ser. Mgr 2nd Level Per 1/4 Hour NRFCZ \$23.2 240 Project Manager - 1st Level Per 1/4 Hour NRFCZ \$23.2 241 Project Manager - 1st Level Per 1/4 Hour NRFCZ \$23.2 242 Project Manager - 2nd Level Per 1/4 Hour NRFCZ \$23.2 243 Project Manager - 2nd Level Per 1/4 Hour NRFCZ \$23.2 244 Project Manager - 2nd Level Per 1/4 Hour NRFCZ \$23.2 245 Project Manager - 2nd Level Per 1/4 Hour NRFCZ \$23.2 246 Project Manager - 2nd Level Per 1/4 Hour NRFCZ \$23.2 247 Project Manager - 2nd Level Per 1/4 Hour NRFCZ \$23.2 248 Project Manager - 2nd Level Per 1/4 Hour NRFCZ \$23.2 249 Project Manag						
Cable Racking and Hole for DS3						
Route Design NRFCX \$424.8						
221 Connection for DS1			Per Cable		\$0.50	
222 Connection for DS3			Par 28 Circuite (CLEC provides ceble)		₽ ∩ 40	
223 Connection for Optical Per Cable (CLEC provides cable) S8GFN \$0.31 \$0.01						
224 PROJECT MANAGEMENT 225 CEV, HUT & CABINET 226 Project Coordination Per CLEC Application 227 TIME SENSITIVE ACTIVITIES NRFCK 228 PRE-VISITS PRE-VISITS 229 Colloc. Ser. Mgr 2nd Level Per 1/4 Hour NRFCR \$23.2 230 Comm. Tech - Craft Per 1/4 Hour NRFCS \$19.6 231 CO Manager - 1st Level Per 1/4 Hour NRFCT \$19.2 232 Floor Space Planning - 1st Level Per 1/4 Hour NRFCU \$19.2 233 CONSTRUCTION VISITS 234 Project Manager - 1st Level Per 1/4 Hour NRFCV \$19.2 235 Colloc. Ser. Mgr 2nd Level Per 1/4 Hour NRFCV \$19.2 235 Colloc. Ser. Mgr 2nd Level Per 1/4 Hour NRFCZ \$23.2						
225 CEV, HUT & CABINET Per CLEC Application NRFCK \$631.7 226 Project Coordination Per CLEC Application NRFCK \$631.7 227 TIME SENSITIVE ACTIVITIES TIME SENSITIVE ACTIVITIES Per I/4 Hour NRFCR \$23.2 229 Colloc. Ser. Mgr 2nd Level Per 1/4 Hour NRFCR \$23.2 230 Comm. Tech - Craft Per 1/4 Hour NRFCS \$19.6 231 CO Manager - 1st Level Per 1/4 Hour NRFCT \$19.2 232 Floor Space Planning - 1st Level Per 1/4 Hour NRFCU \$19.2 233 CONSTRUCTION VISITS Project Manager - 1st Level Per 1/4 Hour NRFCV \$19.2 234 Project Manager - 1st Level Per 1/4 Hour NRFCV \$19.2 235 Colloc. Ser. Mgr 2nd Level Per 1/4 Hour NRFCZ \$23.2			. 31 Oddio (OLLO providos dabio)	300.14	Ψ0.51	Ψ0.00
227 TIME SENSITIVE ACTIVITIES 228 PRE-VISITS 229 Colloc. Ser. Mgr 2nd Level Per 1/4 Hour NRFCR \$23.2 230 Comm. Tech - Craft Per 1/4 Hour NRFCS \$19.6 231 CO Manager - 1st Level Per 1/4 Hour NRFCT \$19.2 232 Floor Space Planning - 1st Level Per 1/4 Hour NRFCU \$19.2 233 CONSTRUCTION VISITS Construction Visits 234 Project Manager - 1st Level Per 1/4 Hour NRFCV \$19.2 235 Colloc. Ser. Mgr 2nd Level Per 1/4 Hour NRFCZ \$23.2	225	CEV, HUT & CABINET	Per CLFC Application	NRECK		\$631.17
229 Colloc. Ser. Mgr 2nd Level Per 1/4 Hour NRFCR \$23.2 230 Comm. Tech - Craft Per 1/4 Hour NRFCS \$19.6 231 CO Manager - 1st Level Per 1/4 Hour NRFCT \$19.3 232 Floor Space Planning - 1st Level Per 1/4 Hour NRFCU \$19.2 233 CONSTRUCTION VISITS 234 Project Manager - 1st Level Per 1/4 Hour NRFCV \$19.2 235 Colloc. Ser. Mgr 2nd Level Per 1/4 Hour NRFCZ \$23.2	227	TIME SENSITIVE ACTIVITIES	. or otto reprioduori			ψ001.17
230 Comm. Tech - Craft Per 1/4 Hour NRFCS \$19.6 231 CO Manager - 1st Level Per 1/4 Hour NRFCT \$19.7 232 Floor Space Planning - 1st Level Per 1/4 Hour NRFCU \$19.2 233 CONSTRUCTION VISITS 234 Project Manager - 1st Level Per 1/4 Hour NRFCV \$19.2 235 Colloc. Ser. Mgr 2nd Level Per 1/4 Hour NRFCZ \$23.2						
231 CO Manager - 1st Level Per 1/4 Hour NRFCT \$19.3 232 Floor Space Planning - 1st Level Per 1/4 Hour NRFCU \$19.3 233 CONSTRUCTION VISITS 234 Project Manager - 1st Level Per 1/4 Hour NRFCV \$19.3 235 Colloc. Ser. Mgr 2nd Level Per 1/4 Hour NRFCZ \$23.2						\$23.23
232 Floor Space Planning - 1st Level Per 1/4 Hour NRFCU \$19.2 233 CONSTRUCTION VISITS Separation of the project Manager - 1st Level Per 1/4 Hour NRFCV \$19.2 235 Colloc. Ser. Mgr 2nd Level Per 1/4 Hour NRFCZ \$23.2						\$19.60
233 CONSTRUCTION VISITS 234 Project Manager - 1st Level Per 1/4 Hour NRFCV \$19.2 235 Colloc. Ser. Mgr 2nd Level Per 1/4 Hour NRFCZ \$23.2						\$19.72
234 Project Manager - 1st Level Per 1/4 Hour NRFCV \$19.2 235 Colloc. Ser. Mgr 2nd Level Per 1/4 Hour NRFCZ \$23.2			Per 1/4 Hour	NRFCU		\$19.24
235 Colloc. Ser. Mgr 2nd Level Per 1/4 Hour NRFCZ \$23.2			Per 1/4 Hour	NDECV		¢10.07
		Solido. Got. Mgr Zira Edvor	TOT INTITION	14111 02		Ψ20.23

				Current Monthly Recurring	Current Non- Recurring Rate
Line	Product Type	Rate Element Description	USOC	Rate	(Initial)
	AT&T-PROVISIONED FACILITIES & EQUIPMENT: CAGELESS REAL ESTATE				
	Site Conditioning	Per Frame (Standard Bay=10 sq ft)	S8GCL		\$92.81
	Safety & Security	Per Frame (Standard Bay=10 sq ft)	S8GCN		\$195.57
	Floor Space Usage	Per Frame (Standard Bay=10 sq ft)	S8GCK	\$64.21	
	COMMON SYSTEMS Common Systems - Cageless	Per Frame (Standard Bay=10 sq ft)	S8GCM	\$9.35	\$760.45
	PLANNING	rei Fiame (Standard Bay=10 sq It)	Soucivi	φ9.55	\$700.45
	Planning - Central Office	Per Frame (Standard Bay=10 sq ft)	S8GCB	\$1.13	\$75.54
246	Planning	Per Request	NRFCJ		\$4,601.93
	Planning - Subsequent Inter. Cabling	Per Request	NRFCE		\$2,267.04
	Planning - Subsequent Power Cabling	Per Request	NRFCF		\$2,306.10
	Planning - Subs. Inter./Power Cabling Planning - Non-Standard	Per Request Per Request	NRFCG NRFCH		\$2,884.60 \$1,436.00
	POWER PROVISIONING	rei Requesi	NRFCH		\$1,436.00
	Power Panel:				
253	50 Amp	Per Power Panel	S8GC8	\$15.77	\$3,079.47
	200 Amp	Per Power Panel	S8GC9	\$18.75	\$3,659.46
	Power Cable and Infrastructure:	D 0404 D 5 1	0.1505	A = 00	00.100.00
	2-10 Amp Feeds 2-20 Amp Feeds	Per 2-10 Amp Power Feeds Per 2-20 Amp Power Feeds	C1F3D S8GCX	\$5.83 \$7.74	\$2,100.33 \$2,262.52
	2-30 Amp Feeds	Per 2-30 Amp Power Feeds Per 2-30 Amp Power Feeds	C1F3E	\$7.74 \$8.35	\$2,262.52
	2-40 Amp Feeds	Per 2-40 Amp Power Feeds	C1F3F	\$8.96	\$2,586.91
260	2-50 Amp Feeds	Per 2-50 Amp Power Feeds	S8GCY	\$9.57	\$2,749.10
261	2-100 Amp Feeds	Per 2-100 Amp Power Feeds	S8GCZ	\$11.39	\$3,236.32
263	Equipment Grounding: Ground Cable Placement	Per Frame	S8GDB	\$0.33	\$15.32
	DC POWER AMPERAGE CHARGE HVAC	Per 10 Amps	S8GCS	\$14.62	
	Per Amp	Per Amp	S8GCR	\$10.61	
	CEV, HUT & Cabinets	Per 2 inch mounting space	S8GCT	\$1.27	
	FIBER CABLE PLACEMENT Central Office:	-			
	Fiber Cable	Per Fiber Cable Sheath	S8GDE	\$4.85	\$1,619.88
	Entrance Conduit	Per Fiber Cable Sheath	S8GDD	\$8.76	
	CEV, HUT & Cabinets:				
	Fiber Cable Placement Entrance Conduit	Per Fiber Cable Sheath Per Fiber Cable Sheath	S8GDH	#0.04	\$53.58
	MISCELLANEOUS & OPTIONAL COST:	Per Fiber Cable Sheath	S8GDJ	\$2.61	
	MISCELLANEOUS COSTS				
	Timing Lead (1 pair per circuit)	Per Linear Foot, Per pair	S8GEK	\$0.08	\$14.81
	Bits Timing	Based on two (2) leads per circuit	S8GEJ	\$3.58	\$698.82
	Space Availability Report	Per Premise	NRFCQ		\$168.04
	Security Access / ID Cards Security Access / ID Cards/Expedite	Per Five Cards Per Five Cards	NRFCM NRFCN		\$123.35 \$203.35
	CAGELESS / POT BAY OPTIONS	Pei Five Cards	NRFCN		\$203.35
	Standard Equipment Bay	Each	NRFCO	\$8.89	\$721.28
	Non-Standard Cabinet Bay	Each	NRFCP	\$17.78	
	VF/DS0 Termination Panel/Module	Each	S8GE5	\$3.10	
	DDP-1 Panel/Jack Access Card	Each	S8GE6	\$8.08	
	DS3/STS-1 Interconnect Panel	Each Each	S8GE7	\$2.38 \$0.45	
	DS3 Interconnect Module Fiber Optic Splitter Panel	Each Each	S8GE8 S8GE9	\$0.45 \$1.52	
	Fiber Termination Dual Module	Each	S8GFA	\$1.37	\$267.88
291	CEV, HUT, CABINET				
292	24 Foot CEV	2 Inch Mounting Space	S8GE3	\$1.64	
	16 Foot CEV	2 Inch Mounting Space	S8GE4	\$1.77	
	Maxi-Hut Mini-Hut	2 Inch Mounting Space 2 Inch Mounting Space	S8GE1 S8GE2	\$0.77 \$1.33	
	Large Cabinet	2 Inch Mounting Space 2 Inch Mounting Space	S8GEX	\$1.33 \$1.63	
	Medium Cabinet	2 Inch Mounting Space 2 Inch Mounting Space	S8GEY	\$2.19	
	Small Cabinet	2 Inch Mounting Space	S8GEZ	\$3.29	
	INTERCONNECTION COSTS:				
	ILEC TO CLEC CONNECTION	400 Canada Baira	00000	# 0.00	#4 007 10
	Voice Grade Arrangement Voice Grade Arrangement	100 Copper Pairs 100 Shielded Pairs	S8GD6 S8GD7	\$0.00 \$0.00	\$1,027.16 \$1,027.16
	DS1 Arrangement - DCS	28 DS1	S8GD7 S8GDL	\$0.00 \$0.00	
	DS1 Arrangement - DSX	28 DS1	S8GDQ	\$0.00	
305	DS3 Arrangement - DCS	1 DS3	S8GDW	\$0.00	\$2,181.58
	DS3 Arrangement - DSX	1 DS3	S8GD1	\$0.00	
	Fiber Arrangement	12 Fiber Pairs (24 Fiber Strands)	S8GEE	\$6.55	\$1,779.78
	CLEC TO CLEC CONNECTION Cable Packing and Hole for Optical	Per Cable	COCEE	ሰ ብ ዓብ	
	Cable Racking and Hole for Optical Cable Racking and Hole for DS1	Per Cable Per Cable	S8GFE S8GFF	\$0.82 \$0.57	
	Cable Racking and Hole for DS3	Per Cable	S8GFG	\$0.50	
312	Route Design		NRFCX	ψ0.30	\$424.88
313	Connection for DS1	Per 28 Circuits	S8GFC	\$1.41	\$982.35
	Connection for DS3	Per Circuit	S8GFD	\$1.30	
315	Connection for Optical (Fiber)	Per Cable	S8GFB	\$1.38	\$1,404.07

				Current Monthly Recurring	Current Non- Recurring Rate
Line 316	Product Type PROJECT MANAGEMENT	Rate Element Description	USOC	Rate	(Initial)
	CEV, HUT & CABINET				
	Project Coordination	Per CLEC Application	NRFCK		\$631.17
	TIME SENSITIVE ACTIVITIES				
	PRE-VISITS Colloc. Ser. Mgr 2nd Level	Per 1/4 Hour	NRFCR		\$23.23
	Comm. Tech - Craft	Per 1/4 Hour	NRFCS		\$19.60
	CO Manager - 1st Level	Per 1/4 Hour	NRFCT		\$19.72
	Floor Space Planning - 1st Level CONSTRUCTION VISITS	Per 1/4 Hour	NRFCU		\$19.24
	Project Manager - 1st Level	Per 1/4 Hour	NRFCV		\$19.24
	Colloc. Ser. Mgr 2nd Level	Per 1/4 Hour	NRFCZ		\$23.23
328					
	CLEC-PROVISIONED FACILITIES & EQUIPMENT: CAGED COMMON				
	REAL ESTATE				
	Site Conditioning	Per Frame (Standard Bay=10 sq ft)	S8FWC		\$92.81
	Safety & Security	Per Frame (Standard Bay=10 sq ft)	S8FWG	***	\$195.57
	Floor Space Usage COMMON SYSTEMS	Per Linear Foot	S8GCO	\$24.87	
	Common Systems - Common	Per Linear Foot	S8GCP	\$3.62	\$294.37
336	PLANNING				·
	Planning - Central Office	Per Linear Foot	SSGCC	\$0.44	\$29.24
	Planning Planning - Subsequent Inter. Cabling	Per Request Per Request	NRFCJ NRFCE		\$4,601.93 \$2,267.04
	Planning - Subsequent Power Cabling	Per Request	NRFCF		\$2,306.10
341	Planning - Subs. Inter./Power Cabling	Per Request	NRFCG		\$2,884.60
	Planning - Non-Standard	Per Request	NRFCH		\$1,436.00
	POWER PROVISIONING Power Panel:				
	50 Amp	Per Power Panel (CLEC provides)	NONE		
346	200 Amp	Per Power Panel (CLEC provides)	NONE		
	Power Cable and Infrastructure:				
	Power Cable Rack 2-10 Amp Feeds	Per Four Power Cables or Quad Per 2-10 Amp Power Feeds (CLEC Provided)	NONE C1F31	\$0.25	\$48.23
	2-20 Amp Feeds	Per 2-20 Amp Power Feeds (CLEC Provided)	S8GF1	\$0.25	
351	2-30 Amp Feeds	Per 2-30 Amp Power Feeds (CLEC Provided)	C1F32	\$0.25	
	2-40 Amp Feeds	Per 2-40 Amp Power Feeds (CLEC Provided)	C1F33	\$0.25	
	2-50 Amp Feeds 2-100 Amp Feeds	Per 2-50 Amp Power Feeds (CLEC Provided) Per 2-100 Amp Power Feeds (CLEC Provided)	S8GF2 S8GF3	\$0.25 \$0.25	
	Equipment Grounding:	1 Ct 2 100 Amp 1 Gwel 1 Ccus (OLLO 1 Tovideu)	00013	ψ0.23	ψ+0.23
	Ground Cable Placement	Per Linear Foot	S8GDC	\$0.13	\$5.93
	DC POWER AMPERAGE CHARGE HVAC	Per 10 Amps	S8GCS	\$14.62	
	Per Amp	Per Amp	SSGCR	\$10.61	
	FIBER CABLE PLACEMENT	·			
	Central Office:	Des Files Oakle Obesth (OLFO) (extended Bullo Oakle)	20500	# 4.05	# 000 40
	Fiber Cable Entrance Conduit	Per Fiber Cable Sheath (CLEC Vendor Pulls Cable) Per Fiber Cable Sheath	S8FQ9 S8FW5	\$4.85 \$8.76	\$809.13
	MISCELLANEOUS & OPTIONAL COST:	1 of the Cable officall	301 443	ψ0.70	
	MISCELLANEOUS COSTS				
	Timing Lead (1 pair per circuit)	Per Linear Foot, Per pair Based on two (2) leads per circuit	S8F45	\$0.08	
	Bits Timing Space Availability Report	Per Premise	S8FQT NRFCQ	\$3.58	\$698.82 \$168.04
	Security Access / ID Cards	Per Five Cards	NRFCM		\$123.35
370	Security Access / ID Cards/Expedite	Per Five Cards	NRFCN		\$203.35
	Cage Preparation	Per Linear Foot	S8GCJ	\$1.00	\$157.00
	INTERCONNECTION COSTS:	I GI LINGAI I OOL	30003	φ1.00	φ157.00
374	ILEC TO CLEC CONNECTION				
	Voice Grade Arrangement	100 Copper Pairs (CLEC provides cable)	S8F3E	\$0.00	
	Voice Grade Arrangement DS1 Arrangement - DCS	100 Shielded Pairs (CLEC provides cable) 28 DS1 (CLEC provides cable)	S8FWV S8F2J	\$0.00 \$0.00	
	DS1 Arrangement - DCS DS1 Arrangement - DSX	28 DS1 (CLEC provides cable) 28 DS1 (CLEC provides cable)	S8F2J S8F2P	\$0.00	
379	DS3 Arrangement - DCS	1 DS3 (CLEC provides cable)	S8F21	\$0.00	\$1,809.40
	DS3 Arrangement - DSX	1 DS3 (CLEC provides cable)	S8F25	\$0.00	
381	Fiber Arrangement	12 Fiber Pairs (CLEC provides cable)	S8F49	\$3.76	\$495.49
	AT&T-PROVISIONED FACILITIES & EQUIPMENT: CAGED				
383	COMMON				
	REAL ESTATE				•
	Site Conditioning	Per Bay	S8GCL S8GCN		\$92.81 \$105.57
	Safety & Security Floor Space Usage	Per Frame Per Linear Foot	SSGCN	\$24.87	\$195.57
388	COMMON SYSTEMS		33300	Ψ Σ-1.07	
	Common Systems - Common	Per Linear Foot	S8GCP	\$3.62	\$294.37
	Planning - Central Office	Per Linear Foot	S8GCC	\$0.44	\$29.24
	Planning	Per Request	NRFCJ	φυ.44	\$4,601.93
393	Planning - Subsequent Inter. Cabling	Per Request	NRFCE		\$2,267.04
394	Planning - Subsequent Power Cabling	Per Request	NRFCF		\$2,306.10

	Product Type Planning - Subs. Inter./Power Cabling	Rate Element Description Per Request	USOC NRFCG	Current Monthly Recurring Rate	Current Non- Recurring Rate (Initial) \$2,884.60
	Planning - Non-Standard POWER PROVISIONING	Per Request	NRFCH		\$1,436.00
	Power Panel:				
	50 Amp	Per Power Panel	S8GC8	\$15.77	
	200 Amp	Per Power Panel	S8GC9	\$18.75	\$3,659.46
	Power Cable and Infrastructure: 2-10 Amp Feeds	Per 2-10 Amp Power Feeds	C1F3A	\$5.83	\$1,378.83
	2-20 Amp Feeds	Per 2-20 Amp Power Feeds	S8GC1	\$7.74	
	2-30 Amp Feeds	Per 2-30 Amp Power Feeds	C1F3B	\$8.35	
	2.40 Amp Feeds 2-50 Amp Feeds	Per 2-40 Amp Power Feeds Per 2-50 Amp Power Feeds	C1F3C S8GC2	\$8.96 \$9.57	
	2-100 Amp Feeds	Per 2-100 Amp Power Feeds Per 2-100 Amp Power Feeds	S8GC2 S8GC3	\$9.57 \$11.39	
	Equipment Grounding:	Total Too Amp Fower Foods	55555	ψ11.00	Ψ2,011.1
	Ground Cable Placement	Per Linear Foot	S8GDC	\$0.13	\$5.93
	DC POWER AMPERAGE CHARGE HVAC	Per 10 Amps	S8GCS	\$14.62	
	Per Amp	Per Amp	S8GCR	\$10.61	
	FIBER CABLE PLACEMENT	, o. /p	- CCCC.	ψ.σ.σ.	
	Central Office:				
	Fiber Cable Entrance Conduit	Per Fiber Cable Sheath Per Fiber Cable Sheath	S8GDE S8GDD	\$4.85 \$8.76	
	MISCELLANEOUS & OPTIONAL COST:	I SI FIDEI CADIE SHEALH	30000	ֆგ./გ	
418	MISCELLANEOUS COSTS				
	Timing Lead (1 pair per circuit)	Per Linear Foot, Per pair	S8GEK	\$0.08	
	Bits Timing Space Availability Report	Based on two (2) leads per circuit Per Premise	S8GEJ NRFCQ	\$3.58	\$698.82 \$168.04
	Security Access / ID Cards	Per Five Cards	NRFCM		\$108.02
	Security Access / ID Cards/Expedite	Per Five Cards	NRFCN		\$203.35
424	CAGE COMMON COSTS				
	Cage Preparation	Per Linear Foot	S8GCJ	\$1.00	\$157.00
	INTERCONNECTION COSTS: ILEC TO CLEC CONNECTION				
	Voice Grade Arrangement	100 Copper Pairs	S8GD8	\$0.00	\$1,027.16
429	Voice Grade Arrangement	100 Shielded Pairs	S8GD9	\$0.00	
	DS1 Arrangement - DCS	28 DS1	S8GDM	\$0.00	
	DS1 Arrangement - DSX DS3 Arrangement - DCS	28 DS1 1 DS3	S8GDR S8GDX	\$0.00 \$0.00	
	DS3 Arrangement - DS3 DS3 Arrangement - DSX	1 DS3	S8GD2	\$0.00	
	Fiber Arrangement	12 Fiber Pairs (24 Fiber Strands)	S8GEF	\$6.55	
435					
	CLEC-PROVISIONED FACILITIES & EQUIPMENT: VIRTUAL				
	REAL ESTATE Site Conditioning	Per Frame	S8FX5		\$92.8
	Safety & Security	Per Frame	S8FX6		\$195.57
440	Floor Space Usage	Per Frame	S8F62	\$28.91	
	COMMON SYSTEMS	D 5		A10.75	
	Common Systems - Standard Common Systems - Non-Standard	Per Frame Per Cabinet	S8F64 S8F65	\$10.75 \$19.36	
	PLANNING	1 Cl Odbillet	301 03	ψ13.30	
445	Planning	Per Request	NRM99		\$5,555.76
	Planning - Subsequent Inter. Cabling	Per Request	NRMA3		\$2,224.49
	Planning - Subsequent Power Cabling Planning - Subs. Inter./Power Cabling	Per Request Per Request	NRMAA NRMAX		\$2,303.8 ⁴ \$2,882.6 ⁷
	POWER PROVISIONING	1 or request	MINIMA		Ψ2,002.0
450	Power Cable and Infrastructure:				
	Power Cable Rack	Per Four Power Cables or Quad	NONE	00 =0	
	2-10 Amp Feeds 2-20 Amp Feeds	Per 2-10 Amp Power Feeds (CLEC Provided) Per 2-20 Amp Power Feeds (CLEC Provided)	C1F37 S8GFO	\$0.52 \$0.52	
	2-30 Amp Feeds	Per 2-30 Amp Power Feeds (CLEC Provided)	C1F38	\$0.52	
	2-40 Amp Feeds	Per 2-40 Amp Power Feeds (CLEC Provided)	C1F39	\$0.52	
456	2-50 Amp Feeds	Per 2-50 Amp Power Feeds (CLEC Provided)	S8GFP	\$0.52	
	Equipment Grounding:	Por Framo	60500	#0.00	
	Ground Cable Placement DC POWER AMPERAGE CHARGE	Per Frame	S8F69	\$0.36	
460	HVAC	Per 10 Amps	S8FXO	\$14.62	
	Per Amp	Per Amp	S8FXN	\$10.61	
	CEV, HUT & Cabinets FIBER CABLE PLACEMENT	Per 2 inch mounting space	S8FXP	\$1.27	
	Central Office:				
465	Fiber Cable	Per Fiber Cable Sheath	S8F8F	\$11.01	
	Entrance Conduit	Per Fiber Cable Sheath	S8F8G	\$8.17	
	CEV, HUT & Cabinets: Fiber Cable Placement	Per Fiher Cahle Shooth	COEVO		\$53.58
	Entrance Conduit	Per Fiber Cable Sheath Per Fiber Cable Sheath	S8FXQ S8FXR	\$2.61	
	MISCELLANEOUS & OPTIONAL COST:		OSI AIX	Ψ2.01	
	MISCELLANEOUS COSTS				
471	Timing Lead (1 pair per circuit)	Per Linear Foot, Per pair	S8FXT	\$0.08	\$14.8

				Current Monthly Recurring	Current Non- Recurring Rate
Line		Rate Element Description	USOC	Rate	(Initial)
	VIRTUAL FRAME OPTIONS Standard Equipment Bay	Each (CLEC Provided)	NONE		
476	CEV, HUT, CABINET				
	24 Foot CEV	2 Inch Mounting Space	S8FXZ	\$1.64	
	16 Foot CEV Maxi-Hut	2 Inch Mounting Space 2 Inch Mounting Space	S8FY6 S8FXX	\$1.77 \$0.77	
	Mini-Hut	2 Inch Mounting Space 2 Inch Mounting Space	S8FXY	\$1.33	
	Large Cabinet	2 Inch Mounting Space	S8FXU	\$1.63	
	Medium Cabinet	2 Inch Mounting Space	S8FXV	\$2.19	
	Small Cabinet INTERCONNECTION COSTS:	2 Inch Mounting Space	S8FXW	\$3.29	
	ILEC TO CLEC CONNECTION				
	Voice Grade Arrangement	100 Copper Pairs (CLEC provides cable)	S8F82	\$0.00	\$225.02
	Voice Grade Arrangement	100 Shielded Pairs (CLEC provides cable)	S8F83	\$0.00	
	DS1 Arrangement - DCS	28 DS1 (CLEC provides cable) 28 DS1 (CLEC provides cable)	S8F8X	\$0.00	
	DS1 Arrangement - DSX DS3 Arrangement - DCS	1 DS3 (CLEC provides cable)	S8F8Y S8F8Z	\$0.00 \$0.00	
	DS3 Arrangement - DSX	1 DS3 (CLEC provides cable)	S8F81	\$0.00	\$204.42
	Fiber Arrangement	12 Fiber Pairs (CLEC provides cable)	S8F84	\$10.47	\$152.71
	VIRTUAL TO VIRTUAL CONNECTION				
	Cable Racking and Hole for Optical	Per Cable	S8FY7	\$0.90	
	Cable Racking and Hole for DS1	Per Cable Per Cable	S8FY8 S8FY9	\$0.49 \$0.35	
	Cable Racking and Hole for DS3 Route Design	rei Gabie	NRLWF	\$0.35	\$463.36
	Connection for DS1	Per 28 Circuits (CLEC provides cable)	S8GFQ	\$0.41	\$0.00
499	Connection for DS3	Per Circuit (CLEC provides cable)	S8GFR	\$0.27	\$0.00
	Connection for Optical	Per Cable (CLEC provides cable)	S8GFS	\$0.81	\$0.00
	PROJECT MANAGEMENT				
	CEV, HUT & CABINET Project Coordination	Per CLEC Application Augment	NRFCK		\$631.17
	EQUIPMENT MAINTENANCE AND SECURITY ESCORT	Fer CLEC Application Augment	NKFCK		φ031.17
	CENTRAL OFFICE TYPE				
	Staffed CO During Normal Business Hours	Per 1/4 Hour	NRMHK		\$15.15
	Staffed CO During Outside Normal Business Hours	4 Hour Minimum - Initial	NRMHN		\$242.35
	Staffed CO During Outside Normal Business Hours	Per 1/4 Hour - Additional	NRMJ7		\$15.15
	Not Staffed CO/RT During Normal Business Hours Not Staffed CO/RT During Outside Normal Business Hours	Per 1/4 Hour 4 Hour Minimum - Initial	NRMJ8 NRMJ9		\$15.15 \$242.35
	Not Staffed CO/RT During Outside Normal Business Hours	Per 1/4 Hour - Additional	NRML7		\$15.15
512	CEV, HUT & CABINET				
	Per Visit	4 Hour Minimum - Initial	NRMJ9		\$242.35
	Per Visit ADDITIONAL LABOR ELEMENTS	Per 1/4 Hour - Additional	NRML7		\$15.15
	TRAINING				
	Communications Tech	Per 1/2 Hour	NRMCD		\$39.21
	CO Manager	Per 1/2 Hour	NRME9		\$39.45
	Power Engineer	Per 1/2 Hour	NRMF9		\$38.47
	Equipment Engineer EQUIPMENT EVALUATION COST	Per 1/2 Hour	NRMHJ		\$38.47
	Equipment Engineer	Per 1/2 Hour	NRMO9		\$38.47
	TEST AND ACCEPTANCE	T CT 1/2 TIOCI	MINIOS		ψου.+1
	Communications Tech	Per 1/2 Hour	NRMP2		\$39.21
525					
	AT&T-PROVISIONED FACILITIES & EQUIPMENT: VIRTUAL REAL ESTATE				
	Site Conditioning	Per Frame	S8FX5		\$92.81
	Safety & Security	Per Frame	S8FX6		\$195.57
	Floor Space Usage	Per Frame	S8FX1	\$28.91	
	COMMON SYSTEMS Common Systems - Standard	Per Frame	S8FX3	\$10.75	
	Common Systems - Standard Common Systems - Non-Standard	Per Frame Per Frame	S8FX3 S8FX4	\$10.75 \$19.36	
534	PLANNING		001 A4	ψ10.30	
535	Planning	Per Request	NRM99		\$5,555.76
	Planning - Subsequent Inter. Cabling	Per Request	NRMA3		\$2,224.49
	Planning - Subsequent Power Cabling	Per Request	NRMAA		\$2,303.84
	Planning - Subs. Inter./Power Cabling POWER PROVISIONING	Per Request	NRMAX		\$2,882.61
	Power Cable and Infrastructure:				
	2-10 Amp Feeds	Per 2-10 Amp Power Feeds	C1F3G	\$5.83	\$1,378.83
	2-20 Amp Feeds	Per 2-20 Amp Power Feeds	S8FX7	\$7.74	
	2-30 Amp Feeds	Per 2-30 Amp Power Feeds	C1F3H	\$8.35	\$1,700.70
	2.40 Amp Feeds 2-50 Amp Feeds	Per 2-40 Amp Power Feeds Per 2-50 Amp Power Feeds	C1F3J S8FX8	\$8.96 \$9.57	\$1,830.56 \$1,954.85
	Z-50 Amp Feeds Equipment Grounding:	rei 2-50 Amp Powei Feeds	SALVA	\$9.57	φ1,954.85
	Ground Cable Placement	Per Frame	S8FX9	\$0.36	
	DC POWER AMPERAGE CHARGE		20.7.0	ţ1.3 0	
	HVAC	Per 10 Amps	S8FXO	\$14.62	
	Per Amp	Per Amp	S8FXN	\$10.61	
551	CEV, HUT & Cabinets	Per 2 inch mounting space	S8FXP	\$1.27	

				Current Monthly Recurring	Current Non- Recurring Rate
Line	Product Type	Rate Element Description	USOC	Rate	(Initial)
	FIBER CABLE PLACEMENT Central Office:				
	Fiber Cable	Per Fiber Cable Sheath	S8F8F	\$11.01	\$1,971.42
	Entrance Conduit	Per Fiber Cable Sheath	S8F8G	\$8.17	
	CEV, HUT & Cabinets: Fiber Cable Placement	Der Eiber Cehle Cheeth	COEVO		\$ F2.F0
	Entrance Conduit	Per Fiber Cable Sheath Per Fiber Cable Sheath	S8FXQ S8FXR	\$2.61	\$53.58
	MISCELLANEOUS & OPTIONAL COST:	1 CI I IDEI Gable Gliedili	OOI AIX	Ψ2.01	
	MISCELLANEOUS COSTS				
	Timing Lead (1 pair per circuit)	Per Linear Foot, Per pair	S8FXT	\$0.08	\$14.81
	Bits Timing VIRTUAL FRAME OPTIONS	Based on two (2) leads per circuit	S8FXS	\$3.58	\$698.82
	Standard Equipment Bay	Each	S8FX2	\$22.19	
	CEV, HUT, CABINET		-	V	
	24 Foot CEV	2 Inch Mounting Space	S8FXZ	\$1.64	
	16 Foot CEV	2 Inch Mounting Space	S8FY6	\$1.77	
	Maxi-Hut Mini-Hut	2 Inch Mounting Space 2 Inch Mounting Space	S8FXX S8FXY	\$0.77 \$1.33	
	Large Cabinet	2 Inch Mounting Space	S8FXU	\$1.63	
	Medium Cabinet	2 Inch Mounting Space	S8FXV	\$2.19	
	Small Cabinet	2 Inch Mounting Space	S8FXW	\$3.29	
	INTERCONNECTION COSTS:				
_	ILEC TO CLEC CONNECTION Voice Grade Arrangement	100 Copper Pairs	COEVO	\$0.00	\$1,481.37
	Voice Grade Arrangement Voice Grade Arrangement	100 Copper Pairs 100 Shielded Pairs	S8FXC S8FXD	\$0.00	\$1,481.37 \$1,481.37
	DS1 Arrangement - DCS	28 DS1	S8FXE	\$0.00	\$4,067.27
578	DS1 Arrangement - DSX	28 DS1	S8FXF	\$0.00	\$1,800.69
	DS3 Arrangement - DCS	1 DS3	S8FXG	\$0.00	\$2,635.79
	DS3 Arrangement - DSX	1 DS3	S8FXH	\$0.00	\$1,058.10
	Fiber Arrangement VIRTUAL TO VIRTUAL CONNECTION	12 Fiber Pairs (24 Fiber Strands)	S8FXJ	\$6.55	\$1,996.19
	Cable Racking and Hole for Optical	Per Cable	S8FY7	\$0.90	
	Cable Racking and Hole for DS1	Per Cable	S8FY8	\$0.49	
	Cable Racking and Hole for DS3	Per Cable	S8FY9	\$0.35	
	Route Design		NRML9		\$463.36
	Connection for DS1 Connection for DS3	Per 28 Circuits Per Circuit	S8FXL S8FXM	\$3.34 \$3.26	\$930.53 \$706.77
	Connection for Optical	Per Cable	S8FXK	\$3.32	\$1,095.09
	PROJECT MANAGEMENT	, or ouble	00.7	\$0.02	ψ.,σσσ.σσ
	CEV, HUT & CABINET				
	Project Coordination	Per CLEC Application Augment	NRFCK		\$631.17
	EQUIPMENT MAINTENANCE AND SECURITY ESCORT CENTRAL OFFICE TYPE				
	Staffed CO During Normal Business Hours	Per 1/4 Hour	NRMHK		\$15.15
	Staffed CO During Outside Normal Business Hours	4 Hour Minimum - Initial	NRMHN		\$242.35
597	Staffed CO During Outside Normal Business Hours	Per 1/4 Hour - Additional	NRMJ7		\$15.15
	Not Staffed CO/RT During Normal Business Hours	Per 1/4 Hour	NRMJ8		\$15.15
	Not Staffed CO/RT During Outside Normal Business Hours Not Staffed CO/RT During Outside Normal Business Hours	4 Hour Minimum - Initial Per 1/4 Hour - Additional	NRMJ9		\$242.35
	CEV, HUT & CABINET	Per 1/4 Hour - Additional	NRML7		\$15.15
_	Per Visit	4 Hour Minimum - Initial	NRMJ9		\$242.35
	Per Visit	Per 1/4 Hour - Additional	NRML7		\$15.15
	ADDITIONAL LABOR ELEMENTS				
	TRAINING	Des 4/0 Herry	NELLOS		A
	Communications Tech CO Manager	Per 1/2 Hour Per 1/2 Hour	NRMCD NRME9		\$39.21 \$39.45
	Power Engineer	Per 1/2 Hour	NRMF9		\$39.45 \$38.47
	Equipment Engineer	Per 1/2 Hour	NRMHJ		\$38.47
610	EQUIPMENT EVALUATION COST				
	Equipment Engineer	Per 1/2 Hour	NRMO9		\$38.47
	TEST AND ACCEPTANCE	Dor 1/2 Hour	NDMBC		#20.04
613	Communications Tech	Per 1/2 Hour	NRMP2		\$39.21
017	CLEC-PROVISIONED FACILITIES & EQUIPMENT: ADJACENT ON				
615	SITE				
616	PLANNING				
	Planning - Initial	Per Request	NRFA1		\$9,268.73
	Planning - Subsequent REAL ESTATE	Per Request	NRFA2		\$1,606.77
	Land Rental	Per Square Foot	S8GEN	\$0.44	
	POWER PROVISIONING		COSEIV	Ψ0.44	
622	Power Cable and Infrastructure:				
	2-100 Amp Feeds	Per 2-100 Amp Power Feeds (CLEC provides cable)	NONE		
	2-200 Amp Feeds	Per 2-200 Amp Power Feeds (CLEC provides cable)	NONE		
	2-300 Amp Feeds 2-400 Amp Feeds	Per 2-300 Amp Power Feeds (CLEC provides cable) Per 2-400 Amp Power Feeds (CLEC provides cable)	NONE NONE		
	AC Service:	1 ST 2 - 100 MITH TOWER T GEGO (OLLO PROVIDES CADIE)	HONE		
	Extension of 100 Amp AC Service (Opt.)	Per Request	NRFCW		\$6,447.00
	AC Usage	Per KWH	S8GEO	\$0.05	
	DC POWER AMPERAGE CHARGE	Des Asse	00000		
631	Per Amp	Per Amp	S8GCR	\$10.61	

				Current Monthly Recurring	Current Non- Recurring Rate
Line	Product Type FIBER CABLE PLACEMENT	Rate Element Description	USOC	Rate	(Initial)
	Fiber Installation	Per Fiber Cable Sheath (CLEC Vendor Pulls Cable)	S8GF4	\$2.13	\$488.48
	Entrance Fiber Racking	Per Rack/Conduit Duct	S8GDG	\$1.55	
	CABLE RACK DC Power Cable Rack	Per Rack	S8GEP	\$13.64	\$2,667.22
637	Fiber Cable Rack	Per Rack	S8GEQ	\$20.63	* -,•••
	Interconnection Arrangement (Copper) Racking	Per Rack	S8GER	\$30.63	
	CONDUIT PLACEMENT DC Power Cable Rack	Per Rack	S8GES		\$7,386.71
641	Fiber Cable Rack	Per Rack	S8GET		\$4,711.89
	Interconnection Arrangement (Copper) Racking	Per Rack	S8GEU		\$5,545.50
	INTERCONNECTION COSTS: ILEC TO CLEC CONNECTION				
645	Voice Grade Arrangement	100 Copper Pairs (CLEC provides cable)	S8F3G	\$0.00	\$156.02
	Voice Grade Arrangement	100 Shielded Pairs (CLEC provides cable)	S8FWW	\$0.00	\$156.02
	DS1 Arrangement - DCS DS1 Arrangement - DSX	28 DS1 (CLEC provides cable) 28 DS1 (CLEC provides cable)	S8F2L S8F2R	\$0.00 \$0.00	\$3,105.79 \$486.89
	DS3 Arrangement - DCS	1 DS3 (CLEC provides cable)	S8F23	\$0.00	\$1,809.40
	DS3 Arrangement - DSX	1 DS3 (CLEC provides cable)	S8F27	\$0.00	\$116.67
651 652	Fiber Arrangement	12 Fiber Pairs (CLEC provides cable)	S8F3N	\$3.76	\$495.49
	AT&T-PROVISIONED FACILITIES & EQUIPMENT: ADJACENT ON SITE				
654	PLANNING				
	Planning - Initial	Per Request	NRFA1		\$9,268.73
	Planning - Subsequent REAL ESTATE	Per Request	NRFA2		\$1,606.77
658	Land Rental	Per Square Foot	S8GEN	\$0.44	
	POWER PROVISIONING				
	Power Cable and Infrastructure: 2-100 Amp Feeds	Per 2-100 Amp Power Feeds	S8GC4	\$13.84	\$7,853.86
	2-200 Amp Feeds	Per 2-200 Amp Power Feeds	S8GC5	\$13.84	\$14,584.00
	2-300 Amp Feeds	Per 2-300 Amp Power Feeds	S8GC6	\$13.84	\$20,338.00
	2-400 Amp Feeds AC Service:	Per 2-400 Amp Power Feeds	S8GC7	\$13.84	\$28,143.00
	Extension of 100 Amp AC Service (Opt.)	Per Request	NRFCW		\$6,447.00
	AC Usage	Per KWH	S8GEO	\$0.05	·
	DC POWER AMPERAGE CHARGE Per Amp	Per Amp	S8GCR	\$10.61	
	FIBER CABLE PLACEMENT	rei Allip	300CK	\$10.01	
671	Fiber Installation	Per Fiber Cable Sheath	S8GDF	\$2.13	\$976.96
	Entrance Fiber Racking CABLE RACK	Per Rack/Conduit Duct	S8GDG	\$1.55	
	DC Power Cable Rack	Per Rack	S8GEP	\$13.64	\$2,667.22
675	Fiber Cable Rack	Per Rack	S8GEQ	\$20.63	
	Interconnection Arrangement (Copper) Racking	Per Rack	S8GER	\$30.63	
	CONDUIT PLACEMENT DC Power Cable Rack	Per 2-Duct	S8GES		\$7.386.71
679	Fiber Cable Rack	Per 1-Duct	S8GET		\$4,711.89
	Interconnection Arrangement (Copper) Racking	Per 2-Duct	S8GEU		\$5,545.50
	INTERCONNECTION COSTS: ILEC TO CLEC CONNECTION				
683	Voice Grade Arrangement	100 Copper Pairs	S8GEA	\$0.00	\$1,371.93
	Voice Grade Arrangement	100 Shielded Pairs	S8GEB	\$0.00	\$1,371.93
	DS1 Arrangement - DCS DS1 Arrangement - DSX	28 DS1 28 DS1	S8GDN S8GDS	\$0.00 \$0.00	\$2,341.45 \$2,341.45
687	DS3 Arrangement - DCS	1 DS3	S8GDY	\$0.00	\$598.33
	DS3 Arrangement - DSX	1 DS3	S8GD3	\$0.00	\$598.33
689 690	Fiber Arrangement	12 Fiber Pairs(24 Fiber Strands)	S8GEG	\$8.25	\$3,751.22
	CLEC-PROVISIONED FACILITIES & EQUIPMENT: ADJACENT OFF-SITE				
692	PLANNING				
	Planning CONDUIT	Per Request	NRFA3		\$1,254.32
	Conduit Space	Per Innerduct	S8GEW	\$1.17	
696	INTERCONNECTION COSTS: ILEC TO CLEC CONNECTION				
698	Voice Grade/DS0 Arrangement	900 DS0 (Hole, Racking, MDF) (CLEC Vendor Pulls and Installs Cable) 28 DS1 (Hole, Racking, DCS) (CLEC Vendor Pulls and Installs	S8GF5	\$0.00	
699	DS1 Arrangement - DCS	Cable)	S8GF6	\$0.00	
		28 DS1 (Hole, Racking, DSX) (CLEC Vendor Pulls and Installs			
	DS1 Arrangement - DSX	Cable) 450 DS1 (Hole, Racking, MDF) (CLEC Vendor Pulls and	S8GF7	\$0.00	
	DS1 Arrangement - MDF Fiber Arrangement	Installs Cable) 12 Fiber Pairs (Hole, Racking, FDF) (CLEC Vendor Pulls and Installs Cable)	S8GF8 S8GF9	\$0.00 \$9.02	
702		modulo Gabioj	30313	ψ9.02	

PACIFIC BELL TELEPHONE COMPANY d/b/a ATT CALIFORNIA Collocation Rate Summary April 24, 2007

Line	Product Type AT&T-PROVISIONED FACILITIES & EQUIPMENT: ADJACENT	Rate Element Description	usoc	Current Monthly Recurring Rate	Current Non- Recurring Rate (Initial)
704	OFF-SITE PLANNING				
	Planning	Per Request	NRFA3		\$1,254.32
	CONDUIT				
	Conduit Space INTERCONNECTION COSTS:	Per Innerduct	S8GEW	\$1.17	
	ILEC TO CLEC CONNECTION				
711	Voice Grade/DS0 Arrangement	900 DS0	S8GEC	\$0.00	
	DS1 Arrangement - DCS	28 DS1	S8GDO	\$0.00	
	DS1 Arrangement - DSX DS1 Arrangement - MDF	28 DS1 450 DS1	S8GDT S8GDU	\$0.00 \$0.00	
	Fiber Arrangement	12 Fiber Pairs (24 Fiber Strands)	S8GEH	\$9.02	
716					
	RATES AND CHARGES FOR				
	COMPLETE SPACE DISCONTINUANCE Application Fee	Per Request	NRFX1		\$503.9
	Project Management Fee – Complete Space Discontinuance	Per Request	NRFX2		\$2,883.10
	Remove Fiber Jumpers	Per linear foot	NRFX3		\$18.79
	Remove Fiber Cables	Per linear foot Per linear foot	NRFX4		\$14.43
	Remove VF/DS0 Cable Remove DS1 Cable	Per linear foot	NRFX5 NRFX6		\$2.60 \$4.89
725	Remove DS3 Cable (Coax)	Per linear foot	NRFX7		\$3.57
	Remove Timing Cable	Per Request	NRFX8		\$9.64
	Remove Power Cable-50AMP feed & below Remove Power Cable-100AMP feed & above	Per linear foot Per linear foot	NRFX9 NRFXA		\$24.76 \$22.73
	Remove Cage Grounding Material	Each grounding lead & ground bar	NRFXB		\$1,462.8
	Remove Fiber Entrance Cable	Per cable removal job	NRFXC		\$1,664.00
731	Infrastructure Maps & Records	Per cable removal job	NRFXD		\$104.00
732 733	Engineering Work Order Work Group Information Distribution	Per cable removal job Per cable removal job	NRFXE NRFXF		\$104.00 \$104.00
	Restore Floor Tile – per Standard Bay	Per Standard Bay	NRFXG		\$71.79
735	Floor Restoration Contractor Trip Charge	Per trip	NRFXH		\$144.63
	Restore Floor Tile	Per Non-Standard Bay	NRFXJ		\$81.53
737	DATES AND CHARGES FOR				
	RATES AND CHARGES FOR SPACE REASSIGNMENT/RESTENCILING				
	Application Fee	Per Request	NRFXK		\$503.9
741	Project Management Fee – Space Reassignment	Per Request	NRFXL		\$2,883.10
	Restencil DS0/DSL Block	Per 100 pair block	NRFXM		\$15.33
	Restencil DS1 Block Restencil DS3 Coax Cable	Per 28 DS1s Per cable	NRFXN NRFXO		\$6.02 \$4.90
	Restencil Fiber Cable Block	Per 12 pair cable	NRFXP		\$91.95
	Restencil Fiber Jumper Block	Per 4 jumpers	NRFXQ		\$61.30
	Restencil Power and tag cables Restencil Timing Source and tag cable	Per 1-4 feeds Per cable	NRFXR		\$107.28
	Timing Record Book Update	Per element	NRFXS NRFXT		\$122.60 \$45.98
	Interconnection Records Update	Per element	NRFXU		\$296.6
	Power Records Update	Per element	NRFXV		\$355.94
	Vendor Engineering	Per Space Reassignment job	NRFXW		\$711.88
753	RATES AND CHARGES FOR				
	POWER REDUCTION (CABLE REMOVAL)				
	Application Fee	Per Request	NRFXX		\$503.9
	Project Management Fee – Power Reduction(cable removal)	Per Request	NRFXY		\$2,220.45
	Remove Power Cable-50AMP feed & below Remove Power Cable-100AMP feed & above	Per linear foot Per linear foot	NRFXZ NRFY1		\$24.76 \$22.73
760	TOTHOVO I OWEL CADIE-TOURIVIE TEEU & ADUVE	r or milear root	INIXETT		ΨΖΖ./.
	RATES AND CHARGES FOR				
	POWER REDUCTION (REFUSING ONLY)				
	Application Fee	Per Request	NRFY2		\$503.9
	Project Management Fee – Power Refusing Only Project Management Fee – Power Refusing Only	50AMP A&B feeds & below 100AMP A&B feeds & above	NRFY3 NRFY4		\$1,562.80 \$2,004.5
	Power Fuse Reductions on Company BDFB	50AMP A&B feeds & below	NRFY5		\$367.8
767	Restencil Power and tag cables	Per 1-4 feeds	NRFY6		\$107.28
768	Power Records Update	Per element	NRFY7		\$355.94 \$711.00
769 770	Vendor Engineering Power Fuse Reductions on Power Board	Per Space Reassignment job 100AMP A&B feeds & above	NRFY8 NRFY9		\$711.88 \$490.4
771	Restencil Power and tag cables	Per 1-4 feeds	NRFYA		\$107.28
772	Power Records Update	Per element	NRFYB		\$355.94
773 774	Vendor Engineering	Per Space Reassignment job	NRFYC		\$711.88
	RATES AND CHARGES FOR				
	INTERCONNECTION TERMINATION REDUCTION				
777	Application Fee	Per Request	NRFYD		\$503.9
	Project Management Fee – Interconnection Cable Reduction	Per Request	NRFYE		\$2,441.33
	Remove VF/DS0 Cable Remove DS1 Cable	Per linear foot Per linear foot	NRFYF NRFYG		\$2.60 \$4.89
	Remove DS3 Cable (Coax)	Per linear foot	NRFYH		\$3.57
	Remove Fiber Cables	Per linear foot	NRFYJ		\$14.43
782	Remove Fiber Jumpers	Per linear foot	NRFYK		\$18.79

THE SOUTHERN NEW ENGLAND TEL CO d/b/a ATT CONNECTICUT July 31, 2007

		Monthly		AT&T CONNECTICUT NON-RECUI	
		Monthly		Initial	Additional
** S	ry Assistance				
	ervice Setup Charge		QUANTITY		
-	Two years or great term	NA	OF	\$2,500.00	\$1,500.00
	Less than two year term	NA	UNITS	\$3,000.00	\$1,500.00
** [irectory Assistance Charge				
	Local Directory Assistance, per call	\$0.40		NA	NA
	National Directory Assistance (NDA), per call	NA		NA	NA
	Reverse Directory Assistance (RDA), per call	\$0.40		NA	NA
	Business Category Search (BCS), per call	NA		NA	NA
	All Call Types Without Call Completion	\$0.40		NA	NA
	All Call Types With Call Completion, per call	\$0.45		NA	NA
C	dustomized Branding	NA		\$5,000.00	\$5,000.00
ll and	Assistance Service				
ii aiiu	Assistance Service				
** S	ervice Setup Charge				
	Two years or great term	NA		\$2,500.00	\$1,500.00
	Less than two year term	NA		\$3,000.00	\$1,500.00
** -	Why Automated OC Call agrees in the control of the	#0.70		N14	A I A
	ully Automated OS Call processing, per call perator Assisted Call processing - All Types (including Busy Line Verify	\$0.40		NA	NA
	Operator Assisted Call processing - All Types (including Busy Line Verity BLV] and BLV/Emergency Interrupt [BLV/I]), per call	\$0.40		NA	NA
+	bev] and bev/emergency interrupt [bev/i]), per call	φυ.40		INA	INM
C	sustomized Branding	NA		\$9,500.00	\$9,500.00
7				. ,	, - ,
ANSI	T SERVICE	USAGE			
		\$0.035			
L					
	rier Compensation				
	Ind Office Local Termination Set up charge, per call	\$0.002985			
	Duration charge, per MOU	\$0.002965			
-	Duration charge, per ivido	ψ0.003030			
Т	andem Served				
	Set up charge, per call	\$0.003510			
	Duration charge, per MOU	\$0.005538			
	POLES, CONDUIT AND DUCTS	New			#050.00
KEEI	MENT ESTABLISHMENT FEE				\$650.00
IFΔ	TTACHMENTS				
	ole Attachment Telecommunication License Fee - Per Pole, Per Year*##			\$7.30	
	hird Party Overlash Fee - Per Pole, Per Year*##			\$5.84	
Α	pplication Fee				
	Per Application				\$150.00
	Per Pole				\$50.00
	Inauthorized Attachment/Overlashing Fee - Per Pole				\$50.00
	lon-Conforming Construction/Shifting Fee - Per Pole				\$50.00
	lake-Ready Work Charges				ICB
	earrangement/Shifting Fee				ICB
_	eriodic Inspection Fee	1			ICB
NDU	ITS AND DUCTS				
	Inderground Path License Fee -Per Duct Foot of 1.1" Outside Diameter	\$0.08			-
7	Innerduct				
	fanhole Lateral Installation Fee - Per Duct				\$1,000.00
Α	pplication Fee - Per Span or Fixed, Whichever is Greater				
	Per Span or Section	<u> </u>			\$12.50
	Fixed				\$150.00
	Inauthorized Occupancy Fee - Per Foot, Per Day	1			\$50.00
N	lon-Conforming Construction/Rearrangement Fee				\$ E0.00
	Per Span/Section, Per Day er Foot Conduit Occupancy Fees ##	 			\$50.00
-	Full Duct (\$/ft/yr.)	\$0.96			
+	Half Duct (\$/ft/yr.)	\$0.48	+ +		
N	lake-Ready Work Charges	\$5.10			ICB
-1"	,	1			
	* For(1) each one foot of usable space, or fraction thereof, occupeid and (2) each a	additional one foot of s	space,		
	or fraction thereof, rendered unusable by the attachment's presence.				
	## Note: All pole and conduit license fees are for a period of one year from Januar		,		-
	effective January 1, 2005 and billable semi-annually in advance in January and Jul				
	New rates will be communicated to CLEC no later than November 1st for the succe	eeding year.			
+					
R	esale Services and Rates, set at a minimum discount of 25.4% as established by the C	onnecticut Denartmen	t of Public		
	tility Control (DPUC), are shown in the Current Connecticut Access Service Tariff, Secti				
_+			<u> </u>		

THE SOUTHERN NEW ENGLAND TEL CO d/b/a ATT CONNECTICUT July 31, 2007

CONNECTICUT	AT&T CONNECTICUT RECURRING		AT&T CONNE	ECTICUT NON-RECURRING
** These charges only apply when CLEC utilizes AT&T CONECTICUT's Operator Service	es for CLEC's switch-b	ased end users.		
For CLEC's end users served via the Telco's switch, rates are shown in the Current Co				
Tariff, Section 18.				

	Por Lord Torre	Put Floured Possibility	unaa	Current Monthly Recurring	Current Non- Recurring Rate
Line	Product Type	Rate Element Description	USOC	Rate	(Initial)
	CLEC-PROVISIONED FACILITIES & EQUIPMENT: CAGED				
	REAL ESTATE Site Conditioning	Per Sq. Ft. of space used by CLEC	S8FWB		\$9.28
4	Safety & Security	Per Sq. Ft. of space used by CLEC	S8F4N		\$19.56
5	Floor Space Usage	Per Sq. Ft. of space used by CLEC	S8F4L	\$5.97	·
6	COMMON SYSTEMS				
7	Common Systems - Cage	Per Sq. Ft. of space used by CLEC	S8F4A	\$0.44	\$59.86
	PLANNING Planning - Central Office	Per Sq. Ft. of space used by CLEC	S8GCA	\$0.09	\$7.55
	Planning - Central Office	Per Request	NRFCD	\$0.09	\$5.244.43
	Planning - Subsequent Inter. Cabling	Per Request	NRFCE		\$2,267.04
	Planning - Subsequent Power Cabling	Per Request	NRFCF		\$2,306.10
13	Planning - Subs. Inter./Power Cabling	Per Request	NRFCG		\$2,884.60
	Planning - Non-Standard	Per Request	NRFCH		\$1,436.00
	POWER PROVISIONING				
	Power Panel:	D. D D 1 (OL EO D 1 1)	NONE		
	50 Amp	Per Power Panel (CLEC Provided) Per Power Panel (CLEC Provided)	NONE NONE		
	Power Cable and Infrastructure:	Pel Powel Pariel (CLEC Plovided)	NONE		
	Power Cable and Illinastructure.	Per Four Power Cables or Quad	NONE		
	2-10 Amp Feeds	Per 2-10 Amp Power Feeds (CLEC Provided)	C1F31	\$0.25	\$48.23
22	2-20 Amp Feeds	Per 2-20 Amp Power Feeds (CLEC Provided)	S8GF1	\$0.25	\$48.23
	2-30 Amp Feeds	Per 2-30 Amp Power Feeds (CLEC Provided)	C1F32	\$0.25	
	2-40 Amp Feeds	Per 2-40 Amp Power Feeds (CLEC Provided)	C1F33	\$0.25	
	2-50 Amp Feeds	Per 2-50 Amp Power Feeds (CLEC Provided)	S8GF2	\$0.25	
	2-100 Amp Feeds Equipment Grounding:	Per 2-100 Amp Power Feeds (CLEC Provided)	S8GF3	\$0.25	\$48.23
	Ground Cable Placement	Per Sq. Ft. of space used by CLEC	S8FCR	\$0.03	\$0.92
	DC POWER AMPERAGE CHARGE	Fel Sq. Ft. of space used by CLEC	SOFCK	φ0.03	φ0.92
	HVAC	Per 10 Amps	S8GCS	\$14.62	
	Per Amp	Per Amp	S8GCR	\$10.61	
32	FIBER CABLE PLACEMENT				
	Central Office:				
	Fiber Cable	Per Fiber Cable Sheath (CLEC Vendor Pulls Cable)	S8FQ9	\$4.85	
	Entrance Conduit	Per Fiber Cable Sheath	S8FW5	\$8.76	
	MISCELLANEOUS & OPTIONAL COST: MISCELLANEOUS COSTS				
	Timing Lead (1 pair per circuit)	Per Linear Foot, Per pair	S8F45	\$0.08	\$14.81
	Bits Timing	Based on two (2) leads per circuit	S8FQT	\$3.58	
	Space Availability Report	Per Premise	NRFCQ	70.00	\$168.04
41	Security Access / ID Cards	Per Five Cards	NRFCM		\$123.35
	Security Access / ID Cards/Expedite	Per Five Cards	NRFCN		\$203.35
	CAGE COMMON COSTS				
	AC Circuit Placement	Per Sq. Ft. (CLEC provides cage)	NRL6O		\$5.29
	INTERCONNECTION COSTS: ILEC TO CLEC CONNECTION				
	Voice Grade Arrangement	100 Copper Pairs (CLEC provides cable)	S8F48	\$0.00	\$156.02
48	Voice Grade Arrangement	100 Shielded Pairs (CLEC provides cable)	S8FWU	\$0.00	
	DS1 Arrangement - DCS	28 DS1 (CLEC provides cable)	S8FQM	\$0.00	
50	DS1 Arrangement - DSX	28 DS1 (CLEC provides cable)	S8F46	\$0.00	\$486.89
	DS3 Arrangement - DCS	1 DS3 (CLEC provides cable)	S8F47	\$0.00	\$1,809.40
_	DS3 Arrangement - DSX	1 DS3 (CLEC provides cable)	S8FQN	\$0.00	
	Fiber Arrangement CLEC TO CLEC CONNECTION	12 Fiber Pairs (CLEC provides cable)	S8FQR	\$3.58	\$698.82
	Cable Racking and Hole for Optical	Per Cable	S8GFE	\$0.82	
56	Cable Racking and Hole for DS1	Per Cable	S8GFF	\$0.57	
57	Cable Racking and Hole for DS3	Per Cable	S8GFG	\$0.50	
	Route Design		NRFCX		\$424.88
59	Connection for DS1	Per 28 Circuits (CLEC provides cable)	S8GFH	\$0.18	
60	Connection for DS3	Per Circuit (CLEC provides cable)	S8GFJ	\$0.12	
	Connection for Optical	Per Cable (CLEC provides cable)	S8GFK	\$0.31	
	TIME SENSITIVE ACTIVITIES PRE-VISITS				
	Colloc. Ser. Mgr 2nd Level	Per 1/4 Hour	NRFCR		\$23.23
	Comm. Tech - Craft	Per 1/4 Hour	NRFCS		\$19.60
	CO Manager - 1st Level	Per 1/4 Hour	NRFCT		\$19.72
	Floor Space Planning - 1st Level	Per 1/4 Hour	NRFCU		\$19.24
	CONSTRUCTION VISITS				
	Project Manager - 1st Level	Per 1/4 Hour	NRFCV		\$19.24
70 71	Colloc. Ser. Mgr 2nd Level	Per 1/4 Hour	NRFCZ		\$23.23
	ATST PROVIDIONED FACILITIES & FOURTHER STATES				
	AT&T-PROVISIONED FACILITIES & EQUIPMENT: CAGED REAL ESTATE				
	Site Conditioning	Per Sq. Ft. of space used by CLEC	S8GCE		\$9.28
75	Safety & Security	Per Sq. Ft. of space used by CLEC	SSGCE		\$19.56
	Floor Space Usage	Per Sq. Ft. of space used by CLEC	SSGCD	\$5.97	
77	COMMON SYSTEMS	, , , , , , , , , , , , , , , , , , , ,		42.31	
	Common Systems - Cage	Per Sq. Ft. of space used by CLEC	S8GCG	\$0.44	\$59.86
		· · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · ·			

Line	Product Type	Rate Element Description	USOC	Current Monthly Recurring Rate	Current Non- Recurring Rate (Initial)
79	PLANNING	·	0300	Nate	,
	Planning - Central Office	Per Sq. Ft. of space used by CLEC	S8GCA	\$0.09	
81 82	Planning Planning - Subsequent Inter. Cabling	Per Request Per Request	NRFCD NRFCE		\$5,244.43 \$2,267.04
	Planning - Subsequent Power Cabling	Per Request	NRFCF		\$2,306.10
84	Planning - Subs. Inter./Power Cabling	Per Request	NRFCG		\$2,884.60
	Planning - Non-Standard	Per Request	NRFCH		\$1,436.00
	POWER PROVISIONING				
	Power Panel: 50 Amp	Per Power Panel	S8GC8	\$15.77	\$3,079.47
89	200 Amp	Per Power Panel	S8GC9	\$18.75	
	Power Cable and Infrastructure:			· · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · ·	V 2,000
	2-10 Amp Feeds	Per 2-10 Amp Power Feeds	C1F3A	\$5.83	\$1,378.83
	2-20 Amp Feeds	Per 2-20 Amp Power Feeds	S8GCU	\$7.74	
	2-30 Amp Feeds 2.40 Amp Feeds	Per 2-30 Amp Power Feeds Per 2-40 Amp Power Feeds	C1F3B C1F3C	\$8.35 \$8.96	
	2-50 Amp Feeds	Per 2-50 Amp Power Feeds	S8GCV	\$9.57	
	2-100 Amp Feeds	Per 2-100 Amp Power Feeds	S8GCW	\$11.39	
	Equipment Grounding:				
_	Ground Cable Placement	Per Sq. Ft. of space used by CLEC	S8GDA	\$0.03	\$0.92
99	DC POWER AMPERAGE CHARGE				
	HVAC Por Amp	Per 10 Amps	S8GCS	\$14.62 \$10.61	
	Per Amp FIBER CABLE PLACEMENT	Per Amp	S8GCR	φ10.01	
	Central Office:				
	Fiber Cable	Per Fiber Cable Sheath	S8GDE	\$4.85	\$1,619.88
	Entrance Conduit to Vault	Per Fiber Cable Sheath	S8GDD	\$8.76	
	MISCELLANEOUS & OPTIONAL COST:				
	MISCELLANEOUS COSTS Timing Load (1 pair pay sirewit)	Dor Linear Foot Par rain	000=11		04404
	Timing Lead (1 pair per circuit) Bits Timing	Per Linear Foot, Per pair Based on two (2) leads per circuit	S8GEK S8GEJ	\$0.08 \$3.58	
	Space Availability Report	Per Premise	NRFCQ	φ3.30	\$168.04
	Security Access / ID Cards	Per Five Cards	NRFCM		\$123.35
	Security Access / ID Cards/Expedite	Per Five Cards	NRFCN		\$203.35
	CAGE COMMON COSTS				
	Cage Preparation	Per Sq. Ft. of space used by CLEC	S8GCH	\$0.27	\$19.70
	INTERCONNECTION COSTS: ILEC TO CLEC CONNECTION				
	Voice Grade Arrangement	100 Copper Pairs	S8GD4	\$0.00	\$1,027.16
	Voice Grade Arrangement	100 Shielded Pairs	S8GD5	\$0.00	
	DS1 Arrangement - DCS	28 DS1	S8GDK	\$0.00	
	DS1 Arrangement - DSX	28 DS1	S8GDP	\$0.00	
	DS3 Arrangement - DCS	1 DS3	S8GDV	\$0.00	
	DS3 Arrangement - DSX	1 DS3	S8GDZ	\$0.00	
	Fiber Arrangement CLEC TO CLEC CONNECTION	12 Fiber Pairs (24 Fiber strands)	S8GED	\$6.55	\$1,779.78
	Cable Racking and Hole for Optical	Per Cable	S8GFE	\$0.82	
	Cable Racking and Hole for DS1	Per Cable	S8GFF	\$0.57	
	Cable Racking and Hole for DS3	Per Cable	S8GFG	\$0.50	
	Route Design		NRFCX		\$424.88
	Connection for DS1	Per 28 Circuits	S8GFC	\$1.41	
	Connection for DS3	Per Circuit	S8GFD	\$1.30	
	Connection for Optical (Fiber) TIME SENSITIVE ACTIVITIES	Per Cable	S8GFB	\$1.38	\$1,404.07
	PRE-VISITS				
134	Colloc. Ser. Mgr 2nd Level	Per 1/4 Hour	NRFCR		\$23.23
	Comm. Tech - Craft	Per 1/4 Hour	NRFCS		\$19.60
	CO Manager - 1st Level	Per 1/4 Hour	NRFCT		\$19.72
	Floor Space Planning - 1st Level CONSTRUCTION VISITS	Per 1/4 Hour	NRFCU		\$19.24
	Project Manager - 1st Level	Per 1/4 Hour	NRFCV		\$19.24
	Colloc. Ser. Mgr 2nd Level	Per 1/4 Hour	NRFCZ		\$23.23
141					
	CLEC-PROVISIONED FACILITIES & EQUIPMENT: CAGELESS				
143	REAL ESTATE				
	Site Conditioning	Per Frame (Standard Bay=10 sq ft)	S8FWC		\$92.81
	Safety & Security	Per Frame (Standard Bay=10 sq ft)	S8FWG	ФО4 O4	\$195.57
	Floor Space Usage COMMON SYSTEMS	Per Frame (Standard Bay=10 sq ft)	S8F9C	\$64.21	
	Common Systems - Cageless	Per Frame (Standard Bay=10 sq ft)	S8FWE	\$9.35	\$760.45
	PLANNING		55. 112	ψυ.30	Ţ. 00. TC
150	Planning - Central Office	Per Frame (Standard Bay=10 sq ft)	S8GCB	\$1.13	\$75.54
	Planning	Per Request	NRFCJ		\$4,601.93
	Planning - Subsequent Inter. Cabling	Per Request	NRFCE		\$2,267.04
	Planning - Subsequent Power Cabling	Per Request	NRFCF		\$2,306.10
	Planning - Subs. Inter./Power Cabling Planning - Non-Standard	Per Request Per Request	NRFCG NRFCH		\$2,884.60 \$1,436.00
	POWER PROVISIONING	1 or rioquosi	NICECH		ψ1,430.00
	Power Panel:				
158	50 Amp	Per Power Panel (CLEC Provided)	NONE		
159	200 Amp	Per Power Panel (CLEC Provided)	NONE		

Line	Product Type	Rate Element Description	USOC	Current Monthly Recurring Rate	Current Non- Recurring Rate (Initial)
	Power Cable and Infrastructure:				
	Power Cable Rack	Per Four Power Cables or Quad	NONE	00.05	0.40.00
	2-10 Amp Feeds 2-20 Amp Feeds	Per 2-10 Amp Power Feeds (CLEC Provided) Per 2-20 Amp Power Feeds (CLEC Provided)	C1F34 S8GF1	\$0.25 \$0.25	
	2-30 Amp Feeds	Per 2-30 Amp Power Feeds (CLEC Provided)	C1F35	\$0.25	
	2-40 Amp Feeds	Per 2-40 Amp Power Feeds (CLEC Provided)	C1F36	\$0.25	
	2-50 Amp Feeds	Per 2-50 Amp Power Feeds (CLEC Provided)	S8GF2	\$0.25	
	2-100 Amp Feeds	Per 2-100 Amp Power Feeds (CLEC Provided)	S8GF3	\$0.25	\$48.23
	Equipment Grounding:				
	Ground Cable Placement	Per Frame	S8GDB	\$0.33	\$15.32
	DC POWER AMPERAGE CHARGE	Per 10 Amps	22222	£44.00	
	HVAC Per Amp	Per 10 Amps Per Amp	S8GCS S8GCR	\$14.62 \$10.61	
	CEV, HUT & Cabinets	Per 2 inch mounting space	SSGCT	\$1.27	
	FIBER CABLE PLACEMENT	1 of 2 mon mounting space	55551	Ψ1.27	
	Central Office:				
176	Fiber Cable	Per Fiber Cable Sheath (CLEC Vendor Pulls Cable)	S8FQ9	\$4.85	\$809.13
	Entrance Conduit	Per Fiber Cable Sheath	S8FW5	\$8.76	
	CEV, HUT & Cabinets:				
	Fiber Cable Placement	Per Fiber Cable Sheath	S8GDH	00.04	\$53.58
	Entrance Conduit MISCELLANEOUS & OPTIONAL COST:	Per Fiber Cable Sheath	S8GDJ	\$2.61	
	MISCELLANEOUS & OPTIONAL COST: MISCELLANEOUS COSTS				
	Timing Lead (1 pair per circuit)	Per Linear Foot, Per pair	S8F45	\$0.08	\$14.81
	Bits Timing	Based on two (2) leads per circuit	S8FQT	\$3.58	
	Space Availability Report	Per Premise	NRFCQ		\$168.04
186	Security Access / ID Cards	Per Five Cards	NRFCM		\$123.35
	Security Access / ID Cards/Expedite	Per Five Cards	NRFCN		\$203.35
	CAGELESS / POT BAY OPTIONS				
	Standard Equipment Bay	Each (CLEC Provided)	NONE		
	Non-Standard Cabinet Bay	Each (CLEC Provided)	NONE		
	VF/DS0 Termination Panel VF/DS0 Termination Module	Each (CLEC Provided) Each (CLEC Provided)	NONE NONE		
	DDP-1 Panel	Each (CLEC Provided)	NONE		
	DDP-1 Jack Access Card	Each (CLEC Provided)	NONE		
	DS3/STS-1 Interconnect Panel	Each (CLEC Provided)	NONE		
	DS3 Interconnect Module	Each (CLEC Provided)	NONE		
	Fiber Optic Splitter Panel	Each (CLEC Provided)	NONE		
	Fiber Termination Dual Module	Each (CLEC Provided)	NONE		
	CEV, HUT, CABINET	Olad Margara Oraca		04.04	
	24 Foot CEV 16 Foot CEV	2 Inch Mounting Space	S8GE3	\$1.64	
	Maxi-Hut	2 Inch Mounting Space 2 Inch Mounting Space	S8GE4 S8GE1	\$1.77 \$0.77	
	Mini-Hut	2 Inch Mounting Space	S8GE2	\$1.33	
	Large Cabinet	2 Inch Mounting Space	S8GEX	\$1.63	
	Medium Cabinet	2 Inch Mounting Space	S8GEY	\$2.19	
	Small Cabinet	2 Inch Mounting Space	S8GEZ	\$3.29	
	INTERCONNECTION COSTS:				
	ILEC TO CLEC CONNECTION	100 O Prim (OI FO i I II)		# 0.00	#450.00
	Voice Grade Arrangement	100 Copper Pairs (CLEC provides cable)	S8F3E S8FWV	\$0.00 \$0.00	
	Voice Grade Arrangement DS1 Arrangement - DCS	100 Shielded Pairs (CLEC provides cable) 28 DS1 (CLEC provides cable)	S8F2J	\$0.00	
	DS1 Arrangement - DC3	28 DS1 (CLEC provides cable)	S8F2P	\$0.00	
	DS3 Arrangement - DCS	1 DS3 (CLEC provides cable)	S8F21	\$0.00	
214	DS3 Arrangement - DSX	1 DS3 (CLEC provides cable)	S8F25	\$0.00	\$116.67
	Fiber Arrangement	12 Fiber Pairs (CLEC provides cable)	S8F49	\$3.76	\$495.49
	CLEC TO CLEC CONNECTION	Pro Oct II		***	
	Cable Racking and Hole for Optical	Per Cable	S8GFE	\$0.82	
	Cable Racking and Hole for DS1 Cable Racking and Hole for DS3	Per Cable Per Cable	S8GFF S8GFG	\$0.57 \$0.50	<u> </u>
	Route Design	I EI Canic	NRFCX	φυ.50	\$424.88
	Connection for DS1	Per 28 Circuits (CLEC provides cable)	S8GFL	\$0.18	
	Connection for DS3	Per Circuit (CLEC provides cable)	S8GFM	\$0.12	
	Connection for Optical	Per Cable (CLEC provides cable)	S8GFN	\$0.31	
	PROJECT MANAGEMENT				-
	CEV, HUT & CABINET				_
	Project Coordination	Per CLEC Application	NRFCK		\$631.17
	TIME SENSITIVE ACTIVITIES				
	PRE-VISITS Colloc. Ser. Mgr 2nd Level	Per 1/4 Hour	NRFCR		\$23.23
	Colloc. Ser. Mgr 2nd Level Comm. Tech - Craft	Per 1/4 Hour	NRFCR		\$23.23 \$19.60
	CO Manager - 1st Level	Per 1/4 Hour	NRFCT		\$19.72
	Floor Space Planning - 1st Level	Per 1/4 Hour	NRFCU		\$19.24
	CONSTRUCTION VISITS				Ţ <u>.</u>
234	Project Manager - 1st Level	Per 1/4 Hour	NRFCV		\$19.24
	Colloc. Ser. Mgr 2nd Level	Per 1/4 Hour	NRFCZ		\$23.23
236					

Line	Product Type	Rate Element Description	USOC	Current Monthly Recurring Rate	Current Non- Recurring Rate (Initial)
237	AT&T-PROVISIONED FACILITIES & EQUIPMENT: CAGELESS				(,
	REAL ESTATE	Per Frame (Standard Pay, 10 og ft)	COCCI		£00.04
	Site Conditioning Safety & Security	Per Frame (Standard Bay=10 sq ft) Per Frame (Standard Bay=10 sq ft)	S8GCL S8GCN		\$92.81 \$195.57
	Floor Space Usage	Per Frame (Standard Bay=10 sq ft)	S8GCK	\$64.21	ψ100.01
	COMMON SYSTEMS	The second community and a second			
244	Common Systems - Cageless PLANNING	Per Frame (Standard Bay=10 sq ft)	S8GCM	\$9.35	\$760.45
	Planning - Central Office	Per Frame (Standard Bay=10 sq ft)	S8GCB	\$1.13	\$75.54
	Planning - Subsequent Inter. Cabling	Per Request Per Request	NRFCJ		\$4,601.93 \$2,267.04
	Planning - Subsequent Inter. Cabling Planning - Subsequent Power Cabling	Per Request	NRFCE NRFCF		\$2,306.10
	Planning - Subs. Inter./Power Cabling	Per Request	NRFCG		\$2,884.60
	Planning - Non-Standard	Per Request	NRFCH		\$1,436.00
	POWER PROVISIONING				
	Power Panel:				
	50 Amp	Per Power Panel	S8GC8	\$15.77	\$3,079.47
	200 Amp	Per Power Panel	S8GC9	\$18.75	\$3,659.46
	Power Cable and Infrastructure: 2-10 Amp Feeds	Per 2-10 Amp Power Feeds	C1F3D	\$5.83	\$2.100.33
	2-20 Amp Feeds	Per 2-20 Amp Power Feeds	S8GCX	\$7.74	\$2,262.52
	2-30 Amp Feeds	Per 2-30 Amp Power Feeds	C1F3E	\$8.35	\$2,424.71
259	2-40 Amp Feeds	Per 2-40 Amp Power Feeds	C1F3F	\$8.96	\$2,586.91
	2-50 Amp Feeds	Per 2-50 Amp Power Feeds	S8GCY	\$9.57	\$2,749.10
	2-100 Amp Feeds	Per 2-100 Amp Power Feeds	S8GCZ	\$11.39	\$3,236.32
	Equipment Grounding: Ground Cable Placement	Per Frame	SOCIDE	\$0.33	\$15.32
	DC POWER AMPERAGE CHARGE	I GI I I AIIIE	S8GDB	\$0.33	\$15.32
	HVAC	Per 10 Amps	S8GCS	\$14.62	
	Per Amp	Per Amp	S8GCR	\$10.61	
267	CEV, HUT & Cabinets	Per 2 inch mounting space	S8GCT	\$1.27	
	FIBER CABLE PLACEMENT				
	Central Office:				
	Fiber Cable	Per Fiber Cable Sheath	S8GDE	\$4.85	\$1,619.88
	Entrance Conduit CEV, HUT & Cabinets:	Per Fiber Cable Sheath	S8GDD	\$8.76	
	Fiber Cable Placement	Per Fiber Cable Sheath	S8GDH		\$53.58
	Entrance Conduit	Per Fiber Cable Sheath	S8GDJ	\$2.61	,
275	MISCELLANEOUS & OPTIONAL COST:				
	MISCELLANEOUS COSTS				
	Timing Lead (1 pair per circuit)	Per Linear Foot, Per pair	S8GEK	\$0.08	\$14.81
	Bits Timing Space Availability Report	Based on two (2) leads per circuit Per Premise	S8GEJ NRFCQ	\$3.58	\$698.82 \$168.04
	Security Access / ID Cards	Per Five Cards	NRFCM		\$123.35
	Security Access / ID Cards/Expedite	Per Five Cards	NRFCN		\$203.35
	CAGELESS / POT BAY OPTIONS				·
	Standard Equipment Bay	Each	NRFCO	\$8.89	\$721.28
	Non-Standard Cabinet Bay	Each	NRFCP	\$17.78	
	VF/DS0 Termination Panel/Module	Each	S8GE5	\$3.10	
	DDP-1 Panel/Jack Access Card DS3/STS-1 Interconnect Panel	Each Each	S8GE6 S8GE7	\$8.08 \$2.38	
	DS3 Interconnect Module	Each	S8GE8	\$0.45	\$87.35
	Fiber Optic Splitter Panel	Each	S8GE9	\$1.52	
	Fiber Termination Dual Module	Each	S8GFA	\$1.37	\$267.88
	CEV, HUT, CABINET			*	
	24 Foot CEV 16 Foot CEV	2 Inch Mounting Space	S8GE3	\$1.64 \$1.77	
	Maxi-Hut	2 Inch Mounting Space 2 Inch Mounting Space	S8GE4 S8GE1	\$1.77 \$0.77	
	Mini-Hut	2 Inch Mounting Space	S8GE2	\$1.33	
	Large Cabinet	2 Inch Mounting Space	S8GEX	\$1.63	
297	Medium Cabinet	2 Inch Mounting Space	S8GEY	\$2.19	
	Small Cabinet	2 Inch Mounting Space	S8GEZ	\$3.29	
	INTERCONNECTION COSTS:				
	ILEC TO CLEC CONNECTION Voice Grade Arrangement	100 Copper Pairs	S8GD6	\$0.00	\$1,027.16
	Voice Grade Arrangement	100 Shielded Pairs	S8GD6 S8GD7	\$0.00	\$1,027.16
	DS1 Arrangement - DCS	28 DS1	S8GDL	\$0.00	\$3,613.06
304	DS1 Arrangement - DSX	28 DS1	S8GDQ	\$0.00	\$1,346.48
	DS3 Arrangement - DCS	1 DS3	S8GDW	\$0.00	\$2,181.58
	DS3 Arrangement - DSX	1 DS3	S8GD1	\$0.00	\$603.89
	Fiber Arrangement	12 Fiber Pairs (24 Fiber Strands)	S8GEE	\$6.55	\$1,779.78
	CLEC TO CLEC CONNECTION Cable Racking and Hole for Optical	Per Cable	S8GFE	\$0.82	
	Cable Racking and Hole for DS1	Per Cable Per Cable	S8GFE	\$0.82 \$0.57	
	Cable Racking and Hole for DS3	Per Cable	S8GFG	\$0.50	
312	Route Design		NRFCX	Ţ1. 00	\$424.88
313	Connection for DS1	Per 28 Circuits	S8GFC	\$1.41	\$982.35
	Connection for DS3	Per Circuit	S8GFD	\$1.30	
315	Connection for Optical (Fiber)	Per Cable	S8GFB	\$1.38	\$1,404.07

Line	Product Type	Rate Element Description	USOC	Current Monthly Recurring Rate	Current Non- Recurring Rate (Initial)
316	PROJECT MANAGEMENT CEV, HUT & CABINET	rate Element Description		rtuto	(iiiiiiii)
318	Project Coordination	Per CLEC Application	NRFCK		\$631.17
	TIME SENSITIVE ACTIVITIES				
	PRE-VISITS Colloc. Ser. Mgr 2nd Level	Per 1/4 Hour	NRFCR		\$23.23
	Comm. Tech - Craft	Per 1/4 Hour	NRFCS		\$19.60
	CO Manager - 1st Level	Per 1/4 Hour	NRFCT		\$19.72
	Floor Space Planning - 1st Level	Per 1/4 Hour	NRFCU		\$19.24
	CONSTRUCTION VISITS Project Manager - 1st Level	Per 1/4 Hour	NRFCV		\$19.24
327 328	Colloc. Ser. Mgr 2nd Level	Per 1/4 Hour	NRFCZ		\$23.23
	CLEC-PROVISIONED FACILITIES & EQUIPMENT: CAGED COMMON				
	REAL ESTATE				
	Site Conditioning Safety & Security	Per Frame (Standard Bay=10 sq ft) Per Frame (Standard Bay=10 sq ft)	S8FWC S8FWG		\$92.81 \$195.57
	Floor Space Usage	Per Linear Foot	S8GCO	\$24.87	
	COMMON SYSTEMS	1 of Embar 1 ook		Ψ2.110.	
	Common Systems - Common	Per Linear Foot	S8GCP	\$3.62	\$294.37
	PLANNING Planning Control Office	Darlines Foot	00000	***	000 -
	Planning - Central Office Planning	Per Linear Foot Per Request	S8GCC NRFCJ	\$0.44	\$29.24 \$4,601.93
	Planning - Subsequent Inter. Cabling	Per Request	NRFCE		\$2,267.04
340	Planning - Subsequent Power Cabling	Per Request	NRFCF		\$2,306.10
	Planning - Subs. Inter./Power Cabling	Per Request	NRFCG		\$2,884.60
	Planning - Non-Standard	Per Request	NRFCH		\$1,436.00
	POWER PROVISIONING Power Panel:				
	50 Amp	Per Power Panel (CLEC provides)	NONE		
	200 Amp	Per Power Panel (CLEC provides)	NONE		
	Power Cable and Infrastructure:				
	Power Cable Rack	Per Four Power Cables or Quad	NONE		
	2-10 Amp Feeds 2-20 Amp Feeds	Per 2-10 Amp Power Feeds (CLEC Provided) Per 2-20 Amp Power Feeds (CLEC Provided)	C1F31 S8GF1	\$0.25 \$0.25	
	2-30 Amp Feeds	Per 2-30 Amp Power Feeds (CLEC Provided)	C1F32	\$0.25	
	2-40 Amp Feeds	Per 2-40 Amp Power Feeds (CLEC Provided)	C1F33	\$0.25	
	2-50 Amp Feeds	Per 2-50 Amp Power Feeds (CLEC Provided)	S8GF2	\$0.25	
	2-100 Amp Feeds	Per 2-100 Amp Power Feeds (CLEC Provided)	S8GF3	\$0.25	\$48.23
	Equipment Grounding: Ground Cable Placement	Per Linear Foot	S8GDC	₽ 0.42	\$5.93
	DC POWER AMPERAGE CHARGE	Per Linear Poor	30000	\$0.13	φο.93
	HVAC	Per 10 Amps	S8GCS	\$14.62	
	Per Amp	Per Amp	S8GCR	\$10.61	
	FIBER CABLE PLACEMENT				
	Central Office: Fiber Cable	Per Fiber Cable Sheath (CLEC Vendor Pulls Cable)	S8FQ9	\$4.85	\$809.13
	Entrance Conduit	Per Fiber Cable Sheath	S8FW5	\$8.76	
	MISCELLANEOUS & OPTIONAL COST:				
365	MISCELLANEOUS COSTS				
	Timing Lead (1 pair per circuit)	Per Linear Foot, Per pair	S8F45	\$0.08	
	Bits Timing Space Availability Report	Based on two (2) leads per circuit Per Premise	S8FQT NRFCQ	\$3.58	\$698.82 \$168.04
	Security Access / ID Cards	Per Five Cards	NRFCM		\$168.04
	Security Access / ID Cards/Expedite	Per Five Cards	NRFCN		\$203.35
371	CAGE COMMON COSTS				
	Cage Preparation	Per Linear Foot	S8GCJ	\$1.00	\$157.00
	INTERCONNECTION COSTS: ILEC TO CLEC CONNECTION				
	Voice Grade Arrangement	100 Copper Pairs (CLEC provides cable)	S8F3E	\$0.00	\$156.02
	Voice Grade Arrangement	100 Shielded Pairs (CLEC provides cable)	S8FWV	\$0.00	
377	DS1 Arrangement - DCS	28 DS1 (CLEC provides cable)	S8F2J	\$0.00	\$3,105.79
	DS1 Arrangement - DSX	28 DS1 (CLEC provides cable)	S8F2P	\$0.00	
	DS3 Arrangement - DCS DS3 Arrangement - DSX	1 DS3 (CLEC provides cable) 1 DS3 (CLEC provides cable)	S8F21 S8F25	\$0.00 \$0.00	
	Fiber Arrangement	12 Fiber Pairs (CLEC provides cable)	S8F49	\$3.76	
382			250	ψο ο	Ţ.00.10
	AT&T-PROVISIONED FACILITIES & EQUIPMENT: CAGED				
	COMMON				
	REAL ESTATE Site Conditioning	Per Bay	S8GCL		\$92.81
	Safety & Security	Per Frame	SSGCL		\$195.57
	Floor Space Usage	Per Linear Foot	S8GCO	\$24.87	
388	COMMON SYSTEMS				
	Common Systems - Common	Per Linear Foot	S8GCP	\$3.62	\$294.37
	Planning - Central Office	Per Linear Foot	S8GCC	\$0.44	\$29.24
	Planning - Central Office	Per Request	NRFCJ	φυ.44	\$4,601.93
	Planning - Subsequent Inter. Cabling	Per Request	NRFCE		\$2,267.04
	Planning - Subsequent Power Cabling	Per Request	NRFCF		\$2,306.10

				Current Monthly Recurring	Current Non- Recurring Rate
Line	Product Type	Rate Element Description	USOC	Rate	(Initial)
	Planning - Subs. Inter./Power Cabling Planning - Non-Standard	Per Request	NRFCG NRFCH		\$2,884.60
	POWER PROVISIONING	Per Request	NKFCH		\$1,436.00
	Power Panel:				
	50 Amp	Per Power Panel	S8GC8	\$15.77	\$3,079.47
	200 Amp	Per Power Panel	S8GC9	\$18.75	\$3,659.46
	Power Cable and Infrastructure: 2-10 Amp Feeds	Per 2-10 Amp Power Feeds	C1F3A	\$5.83	\$1,378.83
	2-20 Amp Feeds	Per 2-20 Amp Power Feeds	S8GC1	\$7.74	\$1,570.84
	2-30 Amp Feeds	Per 2-30 Amp Power Feeds	C1F3B	\$8.35	\$1,700.70
405	2.40 Amp Feeds	Per 2-40 Amp Power Feeds	C1F3C	\$8.96	\$1,830.56
	2-50 Amp Feeds	Per 2-50 Amp Power Feeds	S8GC2	\$9.57	\$1,954.85
	2-100 Amp Feeds	Per 2-100 Amp Power Feeds	S8GC3	\$11.39	\$2,344.44
	Equipment Grounding: Ground Cable Placement	Per Linear Foot	S8GDC	\$0.13	\$5.03
	DC POWER AMPERAGE CHARGE	Pei Lilleai Foot	30000	φυ.13	\$5.93
	HVAC	Per 10 Amps	S8GCS	\$14.62	
412	Per Amp	Per Amp	S8GCR	\$10.61	
	FIBER CABLE PLACEMENT				
	Central Office:	D 51 0 11 01 11		0.1.0 5	* • • • • • • • • • • • • • • • • • • •
	Fiber Cable Entrance Conduit	Per Fiber Cable Sheath Per Fiber Cable Sheath	S8GDE S8GDD	\$4.85 \$8.76	\$1,619.88
	MISCELLANEOUS & OPTIONAL COST:	i di Findi Canie Shedili	טטטטט	ֆ8.76	
	MISCELLANEOUS COSTS				
	Timing Lead (1 pair per circuit)	Per Linear Foot, Per pair	S8GEK	\$0.08	\$14.81
420	Bits Timing	Based on two (2) leads per circuit	S8GEJ	\$3.58	\$698.82
	Space Availability Report	Per Premise	NRFCQ		\$168.04
	Security Access / ID Cards	Per Five Cards	NRFCM		\$123.35
	Security Access / ID Cards/Expedite CAGE COMMON COSTS	Per Five Cards	NRFCN		\$203.35
	Cage Preparation	Per Linear Foot	S8GCJ	\$1.00	\$157.00
	INTERCONNECTION COSTS:	T CT Efficial T GOT	00000	Ψ1.00	ψ157.00
	ILEC TO CLEC CONNECTION				
	Voice Grade Arrangement	100 Copper Pairs	S8GD8	\$0.00	\$1,027.16
	Voice Grade Arrangement	100 Shielded Pairs	S8GD9	\$0.00	\$1,027.16
	DS1 Arrangement - DCS	28 DS1	S8GDM	\$0.00	\$3,613.06
	DS1 Arrangement - DSX DS3 Arrangement - DCS	28 DS1 1 DS3	S8GDR S8GDX	\$0.00 \$0.00	\$1,346.48 \$2,181.58
	DS3 Arrangement - DC3	1 DS3	S8GD2	\$0.00	\$603.89
	Fiber Arrangement	12 Fiber Pairs (24 Fiber Strands)	S8GEF	\$6.55	\$1,779.78
435				•	
437	CLEC-PROVISIONED FACILITIES & EQUIPMENT: VIRTUAL REAL ESTATE Site Conditioning	Per Frame	S8FX5		\$92.81
	Safety & Security	Per Frame	S8FX6		\$195.57
	Floor Space Usage	Per Frame	S8F62	\$28.91	ψ100.07
441	COMMON SYSTEMS			,	
	Common Systems - Standard	Per Frame	S8F64	\$10.75	
	Common Systems - Non-Standard	Per Cabinet	S8F65	\$19.36	
	PLANNING Planning	Per Request	NDMOO		↑ E EEE 70
	Planning Planning - Subsequent Inter. Cabling	Per Request	NRM99 NRMA3		\$5,555.76 \$2,224.49
	Planning - Subsequent Power Cabling	Per Request	NRMAA		\$2,303.84
	Planning - Subs. Inter./Power Cabling	Per Request	NRMAX		\$2,882.61
449	POWER PROVISIONING				
	Power Cable and Infrastructure:				
	Power Cable Rack	Per Four Power Cables or Quad	NONE	#A FA	
	2-10 Amp Feeds 2-20 Amp Feeds	Per 2-10 Amp Power Feeds (CLEC Provided) Per 2-20 Amp Power Feeds (CLEC Provided)	C1F37 S8GFO	\$0.52 \$0.52	
	2-30 Amp Feeds	Per 2-30 Amp Power Feeds (CLEC Provided) Per 2-30 Amp Power Feeds (CLEC Provided)	C1F38	\$0.52 \$0.52	
	2-40 Amp Feeds	Per 2-40 Amp Power Feeds (CLEC Provided)	C1F39	\$0.52	
456	2-50 Amp Feeds	Per 2-50 Amp Power Feeds (CLEC Provided)	S8GFP	\$0.52	
	Equipment Grounding:				
	Ground Cable Placement	Per Frame	S8F69	\$0.36	
	DC POWER AMPERAGE CHARGE	Por 10 Amps	COEVO	\$14.62	
	HVAC Per Amp	Per 10 Amps Per Amp	S8FXO S8FXN	\$14.62 \$10.61	
	CEV, HUT & Cabinets	Per 2 inch mounting space	S8FXP	\$1.27	
	FIBER CABLE PLACEMENT			Ų <u>~</u>	
464	Central Office:				
	Fiber Cable	Per Fiber Cable Sheath	S8F8F	\$11.01	\$1,971.42
	Entrance Conduit	Per Fiber Cable Sheath	S8F8G	\$8.17	
	CEV, HUT & Cabinets: Fiber Cable Placement	Per Fiber Cable Sheath	COLAC		\$53.58
	Entrance Conduit	Per Fiber Cable Sheath	S8FXQ S8FXR	\$2.61	φο3.50
	MISCELLANEOUS & OPTIONAL COST:		OUI AIN	Ψ2.01	
	MISCELLANEOUS COSTS				
	Timing Lead (1 pair per circuit)	Per Linear Foot, Per pair	S8FXT	\$0.08	
473	Bits Timing	Based on two (2) leads per circuit	S8FXS	\$3.58	\$698.82

				Current Monthly Recurring	Current Non- Recurring Rate
Line	Product Type VIRTUAL FRAME OPTIONS	Rate Element Description	USOC	Rate	(Initial)
	Standard Equipment Bay	Each (CLEC Provided)	NONE		
	CEV, HUT, CABINET			* * * * * * * * * * * * * * * * * * *	
	24 Foot CEV 16 Foot CEV	2 Inch Mounting Space 2 Inch Mounting Space	S8FXZ S8FY6	\$1.64 \$1.77	
	Maxi-Hut	2 Inch Mounting Space	S8FXX	\$0.77	
	Mini-Hut	2 Inch Mounting Space	S8FXY	\$1.33	
	Large Cabinet	2 Inch Mounting Space	S8FXU	\$1.63	
	Medium Cabinet Small Cabinet	2 Inch Mounting Space 2 Inch Mounting Space	S8FXV S8FXW	\$2.19 \$3.29	
	INTERCONNECTION COSTS:	2 mon wounting opace	OUI AVV	ψ0.20	
485	ILEC TO CLEC CONNECTION				
	Voice Grade Arrangement	100 Copper Pairs (CLEC provides cable)	S8F82	\$0.00	\$225.02
	Voice Grade Arrangement DS1 Arrangement - DCS	100 Shielded Pairs (CLEC provides cable) 28 DS1 (CLEC provides cable)	S8F83 S8F8X	\$0.00 \$0.00	\$225.02 \$3,496.22
	DS1 Arrangement - DSX	28 DS1 (CLEC provides cable)	S8F8Y	\$0.00	\$651.13
	DS3 Arrangement - DCS	1 DS3 (CLEC provides cable)	S8F8Z	\$0.00	\$2,186.12
	DS3 Arrangement - DSX	1 DS3 (CLEC provides cable)	S8F81	\$0.00	\$204.42
	Fiber Arrangement VIRTUAL TO VIRTUAL CONNECTION	12 Fiber Pairs (CLEC provides cable)	S8F84	\$10.47	\$152.71
	Cable Racking and Hole for Optical	Per Cable	S8FY7	\$0.90	
	Cable Racking and Hole for DS1	Per Cable	S8FY8	\$0.49	
496	Cable Racking and Hole for DS3	Per Cable	S8FY9	\$0.35	
	Route Design	Dor 20 Circuito (CLEC assuidas askla)	NRLWF	#0.44	\$463.36
	Connection for DS1 Connection for DS3	Per 28 Circuits (CLEC provides cable) Per Circuit (CLEC provides cable)	S8GFQ S8GFR	\$0.41 \$0.27	\$0.00 \$0.00
	Connection for Optical	Per Cable (CLEC provides cable)	S8GFS	\$0.27	\$0.00
	PROJECT MANAGEMENT			40.0 1	V 3.33
	CEV, HUT & CABINET				
	Project Coordination	Per CLEC Application Augment	NRFCK		\$631.17
	EQUIPMENT MAINTENANCE AND SECURITY ESCORT CENTRAL OFFICE TYPE				
	Staffed CO During Normal Business Hours	Per 1/4 Hour	NRMHK		\$15.15
	Staffed CO During Outside Normal Business Hours	4 Hour Minimum - Initial	NRMHN		\$242.35
	Staffed CO During Outside Normal Business Hours	Per 1/4 Hour - Additional	NRMJ7		\$15.15
	Not Staffed CO/RT During Normal Business Hours Not Staffed CO/RT During Outside Normal Business Hours	Per 1/4 Hour 4 Hour Minimum - Initial	NRMJ8 NRMJ9		\$15.15 \$242.35
	Not Staffed CO/RT During Outside Normal Business Hours	Per 1/4 Hour - Additional	NRML7		\$15.15
	CEV, HUT & CABINET	1 or 1/11 our / toditional			\$10.10
	Per Visit	4 Hour Minimum - Initial	NRMJ9		\$242.35
	Per Visit	Per 1/4 Hour - Additional	NRML7		\$15.15
	ADDITIONAL LABOR ELEMENTS TRAINING				
	Communications Tech	Per 1/2 Hour	NRMCD		\$39.21
	CO Manager	Per 1/2 Hour	NRME9		\$39.45
	Power Engineer	Per 1/2 Hour	NRMF9		\$38.47
	Equipment Engineer EQUIPMENT EVALUATION COST	Per 1/2 Hour	NRMHJ		\$38.47
	Equipment Engineer	Per 1/2 Hour	NRMO9		\$38.47
523	TEST AND ACCEPTANCE				
524	Communications Tech	Per 1/2 Hour	NRMP2		\$39.21
525					
526	AT&T-PROVISIONED FACILITIES & EQUIPMENT: VIRTUAL				
527	REAL ESTATE				
	Site Conditioning	Per Frame	S8FX5		\$92.81
	Safety & Security Floor Space Usage	Per Frame Per Frame	S8FX6	\$28.91	\$195.57
	COMMON SYSTEMS	I GI I I dille	S8FX1	φ∠8.91	
	Common Systems - Standard	Per Frame	S8FX3	\$10.75	
533	Common Systems - Non-Standard	Per Frame	S8FX4	\$19.36	
	PLANNING Diagrams	Day Daywest	LIDAGE		# = = = = = = = = = = = = = = = = = = =
	Planning Planning - Subsequent Inter. Cabling	Per Request Per Request	NRM99 NRMA3		\$5,555.76 \$2,224.49
	Planning - Subsequent Inter: Cabling Planning - Subsequent Power Cabling	Per Request	NRMAA		\$2,303.84
538	Planning - Subs. Inter./Power Cabling	Per Request	NRMAX		\$2,882.61
	POWER PROVISIONING				
	Power Cable and Infrastructure: 2-10 Amp Feeds	Par 2-10 Amp Power Foods	C1F3G	₫ Ε 00	¢4 270 00
	2-10 Amp Feeds 2-20 Amp Feeds	Per 2-10 Amp Power Feeds Per 2-20 Amp Power Feeds	S8FX7	\$5.83 \$7.74	\$1,378.83 \$1,570.84
	2-30 Amp Feeds	Per 2-30 Amp Power Feeds	C1F3H	\$8.35	\$1,700.70
544	2.40 Amp Feeds	Per 2-40 Amp Power Feeds	C1F3J	\$8.96	\$1,830.56
	2-50 Amp Feeds	Per 2-50 Amp Power Feeds	S8FX8	\$9.57	\$1,954.85
	Equipment Grounding: Ground Cable Placement	Per Frame	COEVO	\$0.36	
	DC POWER AMPERAGE CHARGE	I GI I I dille	S8FX9	\$U.36	
	HVAC	Per 10 Amps	S8FXO	\$14.62	
550	Per Amp	Per Amp	S8FXN	\$10.61	
551	CEV, HUT & Cabinets	Per 2 inch mounting space	S8FXP	\$1.27	

				Current Monthly Recurring	Current Non- Recurring Rate
	Product Type FIBER CABLE PLACEMENT Central Office:	Rate Element Description	USOC	Rate	(Initial)
	Fiber Cable	Per Fiber Cable Sheath	S8F8F	\$11.01	\$1,971.42
	Entrance Conduit	Per Fiber Cable Sheath	S8F8G	\$8.17	·
	CEV, HUT & Cabinets:				
	Fiber Cable Placement Entrance Conduit	Per Fiber Cable Sheath	S8FXQ	£0.61	\$53.58
	MISCELLANEOUS & OPTIONAL COST:	Per Fiber Cable Sheath	S8FXR	\$2.61	
	MISCELLANEOUS COSTS				
561	Timing Lead (1 pair per circuit)	Per Linear Foot, Per pair	S8FXT	\$0.08	\$14.81
	Bits Timing	Based on two (2) leads per circuit	S8FXS	\$3.58	\$698.82
	VIRTUAL FRAME OPTIONS	Fach	COEVO	#00.40	
	Standard Equipment Bay CEV, HUT, CABINET	Each	S8FX2	\$22.19	
	24 Foot CEV	2 Inch Mounting Space	S8FXZ	\$1.64	
	16 Foot CEV	2 Inch Mounting Space	S8FY6	\$1.77	
568	Maxi-Hut	2 Inch Mounting Space	S8FXX	\$0.77	
	Mini-Hut	2 Inch Mounting Space	S8FXY	\$1.33	
	Large Cabinet	2 Inch Mounting Space	S8FXU	\$1.63	
	Medium Cabinet Small Cabinet	2 Inch Mounting Space 2 Inch Mounting Space	S8FXV S8FXW	\$2.19 \$3.29	
	INTERCONNECTION COSTS:	2 inch wounting Space	SOFAVV	Φ3.29	
	ILEC TO CLEC CONNECTION				
	Voice Grade Arrangement	100 Copper Pairs	S8FXC	\$0.00	\$1,481.37
	Voice Grade Arrangement	100 Shielded Pairs	S8FXD	\$0.00	\$1,481.37
	DS1 Arrangement - DCS	28 DS1	S8FXE	\$0.00	\$4,067.27
	DS1 Arrangement - DSX	28 DS1	S8FXF	\$0.00	\$1,800.69
	DS3 Arrangement - DCS DS3 Arrangement - DSX	1 DS3 1 DS3	S8FXG S8FXH	\$0.00 \$0.00	\$2,635.79 \$1,058.10
	Fiber Arrangement	12 Fiber Pairs (24 Fiber Strands)	S8FXJ	\$6.55	\$1,996.19
	VIRTUAL TO VIRTUAL CONNECTION	12 r lbor r and (2 r r lbor orialisa)	00.70	ψ0.00	ψ.,σσσσ
	Cable Racking and Hole for Optical	Per Cable	S8FY7	\$0.90	
	Cable Racking and Hole for DS1	Per Cable	S8FY8	\$0.49	
	Cable Racking and Hole for DS3	Per Cable	S8FY9	\$0.35	A 400 00
	Route Design Connection for DS1	Per 28 Circuits	NRML9 S8FXL	£2.24	\$463.36 \$930.53
	Connection for DS1 Connection for DS3	Per Circuit	S8FXM	\$3.34 \$3.26	\$930.53 \$706.77
	Connection for Optical	Per Cable	S8FXK	\$3.32	\$1,095.09
	PROJECT MANAGEMENT				. , ,
	CEV, HUT & CABINET Project Coordination	Per CLEC Application Augment	NRFCK		\$631.17
	EQUIPMENT MAINTENANCE AND SECURITY ESCORT	T et OLLO Application Augment	NKFCK		ψ031.17
	CENTRAL OFFICE TYPE				
595	Staffed CO During Normal Business Hours	Per 1/4 Hour	NRMHK		\$15.15
	Staffed CO During Outside Normal Business Hours	4 Hour Minimum - Initial	NRMHN		\$242.35
	Staffed CO During Outside Normal Business Hours	Per 1/4 Hour - Additional	NRMJ7		\$15.15
	Not Staffed CO/RT During Normal Business Hours Not Staffed CO/RT During Outside Normal Business Hours	Per 1/4 Hour 4 Hour Minimum - Initial	NRMJ8 NRMJ9		\$15.15 \$242.35
	Not Staffed CO/RT During Outside Normal Business Hours	Per 1/4 Hour - Additional	NRML7		\$15.15
	CEV, HUT & CABINET	Tot if those flactions	Tuttui		ψ.σσ
	Per Visit	4 Hour Minimum - Initial	NRMJ9		\$242.35
	Per Visit	Per 1/4 Hour - Additional	NRML7		\$15.15
	ADDITIONAL LABOR ELEMENTS				
	TRAINING Communications Tech	Per 1/2 Hour	NRMCD		\$39.21
	CO Manager	Per 1/2 Hour	NRME9		\$39.45
	Power Engineer	Per 1/2 Hour	NRMF9		\$38.47
609	Equipment Engineer	Per 1/2 Hour	NRMHJ		\$38.47
	EQUIPMENT EVALUATION COST				
	Equipment Engineer	Per 1/2 Hour	NRMO9		\$38.47
	TEST AND ACCEPTANCE Communications Tech	Per 1/2 Hour	NDMDO		\$39.21
614	Ommunications (Got)	1 G1 1/2 1 1001	NRMP2		დაუ.Z1
5.1	CLEC-PROVISIONED FACILITIES & EQUIPMENT: ADJACENT ON				
615	SITE				
616	PLANNING			-	-
	Planning - Initial	Per Request	NRFA1		\$9,268.73
	Planning - Subsequent REAL ESTATE	Per Request	NRFA2		\$1,606.77
	Land Rental	Per Square Foot	S8GEN	\$0.44	
	POWER PROVISIONING	11:00=1:001	3302.14	Ψ0.11	
622	Power Cable and Infrastructure:				
	2-100 Amp Feeds	Per 2-100 Amp Power Feeds (CLEC provides cable)	NONE	-	
	2-200 Amp Feeds	Per 2-200 Amp Power Feeds (CLEC provides cable)	NONE		
	2-300 Amp Feeds 2-400 Amp Feeds	Per 2-300 Amp Power Feeds (CLEC provides cable) Per 2-400 Amp Power Feeds (CLEC provides cable)	NONE NONE		
	AC Service:	i ei 2-400 Ailip Fowei Feeds (OLEO provides cable)	NONE		
	Extension of 100 Amp AC Service (Opt.)	Per Request	NRFCW		\$6,447.00
629	AC Usage	Per KWH	S8GEO	\$0.05	
	DC POWER AMPERAGE CHARGE			-	-
631	Per Amp	Per Amp	S8GCR	\$10.61	

Line	Product Type	Rate Element Description	USOC	Current Monthly Recurring Rate	Current Non- Recurring Rate (Initial)
	FIBER CABLE PLACEMENT				
	Fiber Installation Entrance Fiber Racking	Per Fiber Cable Sheath (CLEC Vendor Pulls Cable) Per Rack/Conduit Duct	S8GF4 S8GDG	\$2.13 \$1.55	\$488.48
	CABLE RACK	Per Rack/Conduit Duct	30000	\$1.55	
	DC Power Cable Rack	Per Rack	S8GEP	\$13.64	\$2,667.22
637	Fiber Cable Rack	Per Rack	S8GEQ	\$20.63	
	Interconnection Arrangement (Copper) Racking	Per Rack	S8GER	\$30.63	
	CONDUIT PLACEMENT	D. B. J.	00050		\$7,000.74
	DC Power Cable Rack Fiber Cable Rack	Per Rack Per Rack	S8GES S8GET		\$7,386.71 \$4,711.89
	Interconnection Arrangement (Copper) Racking	Per Rack	S8GEU		\$5,545.50
643	INTERCONNECTION COSTS: ILEC TO CLEC CONNECTION				φο,ο ισισσ
	Voice Grade Arrangement	100 Copper Pairs (CLEC provides cable)	S8F3G	\$0.00	\$156.02
	Voice Grade Arrangement	100 Shielded Pairs (CLEC provides cable)	S8FWW	\$0.00	\$156.02
	DS1 Arrangement - DCS	28 DS1 (CLEC provides cable)	S8F2L	\$0.00	\$3,105.79
	DS1 Arrangement - DSX	28 DS1 (CLEC provides cable)	S8F2R	\$0.00	\$486.89
	DS3 Arrangement - DCS DS3 Arrangement - DSX	1 DS3 (CLEC provides cable) 1 DS3 (CLEC provides cable)	S8F23 S8F27	\$0.00 \$0.00	\$1,809.40 \$116.67
	Fiber Arrangement	12 Fiber Pairs (CLEC provides cable)	S8F3N	\$3.76	\$495.49
652	T IDOT 7 WILLINGSTHONE	12 Fiber Faire (CEEO provides cable)	001 314	ψ0.70	Ψ100.10
	AT&T-PROVISIONED FACILITIES & EQUIPMENT: ADJACENT ON SITE				
654	PLANNING				
	Planning - Initial	Per Request	NRFA1	·	\$9,268.73
	Planning - Subsequent	Per Request	NRFA2		\$1,606.77
	REAL ESTATE	Der Sauere Feet	000511	*	
	Land Rental	Per Square Foot	S8GEN	\$0.44	
	POWER PROVISIONING Power Cable and Infrastructure:				
	2-100 Amp Feeds	Per 2-100 Amp Power Feeds	S8GC4	\$13.84	\$7,853.86
	2-200 Amp Feeds	Per 2-200 Amp Power Feeds	S8GC5	\$13.84	\$14,584.00
	2-300 Amp Feeds	Per 2-300 Amp Power Feeds	S8GC6	\$13.84	\$20,338.00
664	2-400 Amp Feeds	Per 2-400 Amp Power Feeds	S8GC7	\$13.84	\$28,143.00
	AC Service:				
	Extension of 100 Amp AC Service (Opt.)	Per Request	NRFCW	40.05	\$6,447.00
	AC Usage DC POWER AMPERAGE CHARGE	Per KWH	S8GEO	\$0.05	
	Per Amp	Per Amp	S8GCR	\$10.61	
	FIBER CABLE PLACEMENT	1 CI Amp	00001	ψ10.01	
	Fiber Installation	Per Fiber Cable Sheath	S8GDF	\$2.13	\$976.96
	Entrance Fiber Racking	Per Rack/Conduit Duct	S8GDG	\$1.55	
	CABLE RACK				
	DC Power Cable Rack	Per Rack	S8GEP	\$13.64	\$2,667.22
	Fiber Cable Rack Interconnection Arrangement (Copper) Racking	Per Rack Per Rack	S8GEQ S8GER	\$20.63 \$30.63	
	CONDUIT PLACEMENT	rei Nack	JOGEN	φ30.03	
	DC Power Cable Rack	Per 2-Duct	S8GES		\$7.386.71
	Fiber Cable Rack	Per 1-Duct	S8GET		\$4,711.89
		Per 2-Duct	S8GEU		\$5,545.50
	INTERCONNECTION COSTS:				
	ILEC TO CLEC CONNECTION	400 Over and British	005-:	**	0.07.
	Voice Grade Arrangement Voice Grade Arrangement	100 Copper Pairs 100 Shielded Pairs	S8GEA	\$0.00 \$0.00	\$1,371.93 \$1,371.93
	DS1 Arrangement - DCS	28 DS1	S8GEB S8GDN	\$0.00	\$1,371.93
	DS1 Arrangement - DSX	28 DS1	S8GDS	\$0.00	\$2,341.45
	DS3 Arrangement - DCS	1 DS3	S8GDY	\$0.00	\$598.33
688	DS3 Arrangement - DSX	1 DS3	S8GD3	\$0.00	\$598.33
	Fiber Arrangement	12 Fiber Pairs(24 Fiber Strands)	S8GEG	\$8.25	\$3,751.22
690	CLEC-PROVISIONED FACILITIES & EQUIPMENT: ADJACENT				
	OFF-SITE BLANNING				
	PLANNING Planning	Por Poqueet	NDFAS		¢4 054 00
	Planning CONDUIT	Per Request	NRFA3		\$1,254.32
	Conduit Space	Per Innerduct	S8GEW	\$1.17	
	INTERCONNECTION COSTS:			* **	
697	ILEC TO CLEC CONNECTION	000 DC0 (Hale Booking MDE) (OLEO Verder Bulle en Hartille			
698	Voice Grade/DS0 Arrangement	900 DS0 (Hole, Racking, MDF) (CLEC Vendor Pulls and Installs Cable)	S8GF5	\$0.00	
699	DS1 Arrangement - DCS	28 DS1 (Hole, Racking, DCS) (CLEC Vendor Pulls and Installs Cable)	S8GF6	\$0.00	
700	DS1 Arrangement - DSX	28 DS1 (Hole, Racking, DSX) (CLEC Vendor Pulls and Installs Cable)	S8GF7	\$0.00	
	DS1 Arrangement - MDF	450 DS1 (Hole, Racking, MDF) (CLEC Vendor Pulls and Installs Cable)	S8GF8	\$0.00	
	Fiber Arrangement	12 Fiber Pairs (Hole, Racking, FDF) (CLEC Vendor Pulls and Installs Cable)	S8GF9	\$9.02	
703	3	,		71.02	

	AT&T-PROVISIONED FACILITIES & EQUIPMENT: ADJACENT OFF-SITE	Rate Element Description	USOC	Rate	(Initial)
	PLANNING				
706	Planning	Per Request	NRFA3		\$1,254.32
	CONDUIT	Destruction	222	04.47	
	Conduit Space INTERCONNECTION COSTS:	Per Innerduct	S8GEW	\$1.17	
	ILEC TO CLEC CONNECTION				
	Voice Grade/DS0 Arrangement	900 DS0	S8GEC	\$0.00	\$485.3
	DS1 Arrangement - DCS	28 DS1	S8GDO	\$0.00	\$1,830.99
	DS1 Arrangement - DSX	28 DS1	S8GDT	\$0.00	\$1,830.99
	DS1 Arrangement - MDF Fiber Arrangement	450 DS1 12 Fiber Pairs (24 Fiber Strands)	S8GDU S8GEH	\$0.00 \$9.02	\$485.3° \$3,370.20
716	Tiber Attangement	12 Tibel Falls (24 Fibel Stratius)	JOGETT	ψ9.02	ψ3,370.20
	RATES AND CHARGES FOR			-	
718	COMPLETE SPACE DISCONTINUANCE				
	Application Fee	Per Request	NRFX1		\$503.95
	Project Management Fee – Complete Space Discontinuance	Per Request	NRFX2		\$2,883.10
	Remove Fiber Jumpers Remove Fiber Cables	Per linear foot Per linear foot	NRFX3 NRFX4		\$18.79 \$14.43
	Remove VF/DS0 Cable	Per linear foot	NRFX5		\$2.60
724	Remove DS1 Cable	Per linear foot	NRFX6		\$4.89
	Remove DS3 Cable (Coax)	Per linear foot	NRFX7		\$3.57
	Remove Timing Cable Remove Power Cable-50AMP feed & below	Per Request	NRFX8 NRFX9		\$9.64 \$24.76
	Remove Power Cable-100AMP feed & above	Per linear foot Per linear foot	NRFX9		\$24.76
	Remove Cage Grounding Material	Each grounding lead & ground bar	NRFXB		\$1,462.85
	Remove Fiber Entrance Cable	Per cable removal job	NRFXC		\$1,664.00
731	Infrastructure Maps & Records	Per cable removal job	NRFXD		\$104.00
732	Engineering Work Order	Per cable removal job	NRFXE		\$104.00
733 734	Work Group Information Distribution Restore Floor Tile – per Standard Bay	Per cable removal job Per Standard Bay	NRFXF NRFXG		\$104.00 \$71.79
735	Floor Restoration Contractor Trip Charge	Per trip	NRFXH		\$144.63
	Restore Floor Tile	Per Non-Standard Bay	NRFXJ	 	\$81.53
737					
738	RATES AND CHARGES FOR				
	SPACE REASSIGNMENT/RESTENCILING				
	Application Fee	Per Request	NRFXK NRFXL		\$503.95 \$2,883.10
	Project Management Fee – Space Reassignment Restencil DS0/DSL Block	Per Request Per 100 pair block	NRFXM		\$2,883.10
	Restencil DS1 Block	Per 28 DS1s	NRFXN		\$6.02
744	Restencil DS3 Coax Cable	Per cable	NRFXO		\$4.90
	Restencil Fiber Cable Block	Per 12 pair cable	NRFXP		\$91.95
	Restencil Fiber Jumper Block	Per 4 jumpers Per 1-4 feeds	NRFXQ NRFXR		\$61.30 \$107.28
	Restencil Power and tag cables Restencil Timing Source and tag cable	Per cable	NRFXS		\$122.60
	Timing Record Book Update	Per element	NRFXT		\$45.98
	Interconnection Records Update	Per element	NRFXU		\$296.61
	Power Records Update	Per element	NRFXV		\$355.94
752 753	Vendor Engineering	Per Space Reassignment job	NRFXW		\$711.88
754	RATES AND CHARGES FOR POWER REDUCTION (CABLE REMOVAL)				
	Application Fee	Per Request	NRFXX		\$503.95
	Project Management Fee – Power Reduction(cable removal) Remove Power Cable-50AMP feed & below	Per Request Per linear foot	NRFXY		\$2,220.45
	Remove Power Cable-50AMP feed & below Remove Power Cable-100AMP feed & above	Per linear foot	NRFXZ NRFY1		\$24.76 \$22.73
760	TOTAL CONTROL CONTROL TOTAL CONTROL TOTAL CONTROL CONT		141/1111		ΨΖΖ.73
	RATES AND CHARGES FOR				
762	POWER REDUCTION (REFUSING ONLY)				
	Application Fee	Per Request	NRFY2		\$503.95
	Project Management Fee – Power Refusing Only Project Management Fee – Power Refusing Only	50AMP A&B feeds & below 100AMP A&B feeds & above	NRFY3 NRFY4		\$1,562.80
	Project Management Fee – Power Refusing Only Power Fuse Reductions on Company BDFB	100AMP A&B feeds & above 50AMP A&B feeds & below	NRFY4 NRFY5		\$2,004.57 \$367.8
767	Restencil Power and tag cables	Per 1-4 feeds	NRFY6		\$107.28
768	Power Records Update	Per element	NRFY7	·	\$355.94
769	Vendor Engineering	Per Space Reassignment job	NRFY8		\$711.88
	Power Fuse Reductions on Power Board	100AMP A&B feeds & above	NRFY9		\$490.41
771 772	Restencil Power and tag cables Power Records Update	Per 1-4 feeds Per element	NRFYA NRFYB		\$107.28 \$355.94
773	Vendor Engineering	Per Space Reassignment job	NRFYC		\$711.88
774		, ,,			Ţ
	RATES AND CHARGES FOR				
	INTERCONNECTION TERMINATION REDUCTION				
	Application Fee	Per Request	NRFYD		\$503.95 \$2.441.23
770	Project Management Fee – Interconnection Cable Reduction Remove VF/DS0 Cable	Per Request Per linear foot	NRFYE NRFYF		\$2,441.33 \$2.60
779	Remove DS1 Cable	Per linear foot	NRFYG		\$4.89
779 780 781					

ine ILLINOIS	AT&T Generic Rates	USOC	Recurring	Non-Recurring
2 NETWO	RK ELEMENTS			
3 Loops				
	Analog -Rural (Access Area C)	U2HXC	\$ 14.91	See NRC prices below
	Analog - Suburban (Access Area B)	U2HXB	\$ 12.40	See NRC prices below
	Analog - Metro (Access Area A)	U2HXA	\$ 5.17	See NRC prices below
	Ground Start, Analog/Reverse Battery-Rural(Access Area C) Ground Start, Analog/Reverse Battery-Suburban(Access Area B)	U2WXC U2WXB	\$ 12.38 \$ 7.84	See NRC prices below See NRC prices below
	Ground Start, analog/Reverse Battery-Metro(Access Area A)	U2WXA	\$ 2.64	See NRC prices below
	Ground Start, PBX-Rural (Access Area C)	U2JXC	\$ 16.71	See NRC prices below
	Ground Start, PBX-Suburban (Access Area B)	U2JXB	\$ 13.13	See NRC prices below
12 2-Wire	Ground Start, PBX-Metro (Access Area A)	U2JXA	\$ 4.11	See NRC prices below
	COPTS Coin-Rural(Access Area C)	U2CXC	\$ 16.94	See NRC prices below
	COPTS Coin-Suburban(Access Area B)	U2CXB	\$ 13.28	See NRC prices below
	COPTS Coin-Metro(Access Area A)	U2CXA U2KXC	\$ 4.11 \$ 21.62	See NRC prices below
	EKLRural(Access Area C) EKL-Suburban(Access Area B)	U2KXB	\$ 21.62 \$ 16.30	See NRC prices below See NRC prices below
	EKL-Metro(Access Area A)	U2KXA	\$ 4.24	See NRC prices below
	ditioning for dB Loss	021001	N/A	See NRC prices below
	Analog - Rural (Access Area C)	U4XHC	\$ 34.97	See NRC prices below
21 4-Wire	Analog - Suburban (Access Area B)	U4HXB	\$ 27.25	See NRC prices below
	Analog - Metro Access Area A)	U4HXA	\$ 8.27	See NRC prices below
	Digital - Rural (Access Area C)	U2QXC	\$ 22.24	See NRC prices below
	Digital - Suburban (Access Area B)	U2QXB	\$ 17.76	See NRC prices below
	Digital - Metro (Access Area A)	U2QXA	\$ 5.44	See NRC prices below
	oop - Rural (Access Area C)	4U1XC	\$ 53.82	See NRC prices below
	pop - Suburban (Access Area B)	4U1XB 4U1XA	\$ 40.49 \$ 27.72	See NRC prices below
	pop - Metro (Access Area A) pop - Rural (Access Area C)	U4D3C	\$ 27.72 \$ 528.15	See NRC prices below See NRC prices below
	oop - Rufal (Access Area C)	U4D3B	\$ 405.76	See NRC prices below
	pop - Metro (Access Area A)	U4D3A	\$ 335.73	See NRC prices below
32 DSL Capa				
33 2-Wire	xDSL Loop			
34	PSD #1 - 2-Wire xDSL Loop Access Area C- Rural	2SLA3	\$ 17.81	See NRC prices below
35	PSD #1 - 2-Wire xDSL Loop Access Area B- Suburban	2SLA2	\$ 11.57	See NRC prices below
36	PSD #1 - 2-Wire xDSL Loop Access Area A- Metro	2SLA1	\$ 5.09	See NRC prices below
37				
38	PSD #2 - 2-Wire xDSL Loop Access Area C- Rural	2SLC3	\$ 17.81	See NRC prices below
39	PSD #2 - 2-Wire xDSL Loop Access Area B- Suburban	2SLC2	\$ 11.57 \$ 5.09	See NRC prices below
40 41	PSD #2 - 2-Wire xDSL Loop Access Area A- Metro	2SLC1	\$ 5.09	See NRC prices below
12	PSD #3 - 2-Wire xDSL Loop Access Area C- Rural	2SLB3	\$ 17.81	See NRC prices below
13	PSD #3 - 2-Wire xDSL Loop Access Area B- Suburban	2SLB2	\$ 11.57	See NRC prices below
14	PSD #3 - 2-Wire xDSL Loop Access Area A- Metro	2SLB1	\$ 5.09	See NRC prices below
45				
46	PSD #4 - 2-Wire xDSL Loop Access Area C- Rural	2SLD3	\$ 17.81	See NRC prices below
47	PSD #4 - 2-Wire xDSL Loop Access Area B- Suburban	2SLD2	\$ 11.57	See NRC prices below
18	PSD #4 - 2-Wire xDSL Loop Access Area A- Metro	2SLD1	\$ 5.09	See NRC prices below
19 50	DOD #5 O Miss a DOL Lass Assess Assa O David	LIMPAS	¢ 47.04	Con NDC prince heless
51	PSD #5 - 2-Wire xDSL Loop Access Area C- Rural PSD #5 - 2-Wire xDSL Loop Access Area B- Suburban	UWRA3 UWRA2	\$ 17.81 \$ 11.57	See NRC prices below See NRC prices below
52	PSD #5 - 2-Wire xDSL Loop Access Area B- Suburban	UWRA1	\$ 5.09	See NRC prices below
53		OWIGHT	ψ 0.00	COC TATO PRICES DEIOW
54	PSD #7 - 2-Wire xDSL Loop Access Area C- Rural	2SLF3	\$ 17.81	See NRC prices below
55	PSD #7 - 2-Wire xDSL Loop Access Area B- Suburban	2SLF2	\$ 11.57	See NRC prices below
56	PSD #7 - 2-Wire xDSL Loop Access Area A- Metro	2SLF1	\$ 5.09	See NRC prices below
	xDSL Loop			
58	PSD #3 - 4-Wire xDSL Loop Access Area C- Rural	4SL13	\$ 33.59	See NRC prices below
59	PSD #3 - 4-Wire xDSL Loop Access Area B- Suburban	4SL12	\$ 20.93	See NRC prices below
60 DEL Const	PSD #3 - 4-Wire xDSL Loop Access Area A- Metro	4SL11	\$ 7.93	See NRC prices below
S1 IDSL Capat	ole Loop oop Access Area C - Rural	UY5FC	\$ 22.24	See NRC prices below
	pop Access Area C - Rural pop Access Area B - Suburban	UY5FC UY5FB	\$ 22.24 \$ 17.76	See NRC prices below See NRC prices below
	pop Access Area A - Metro	UY5FA	\$ 5.44	See NRC prices below
55	***	010171		230 1.1.10 priodo bolow
66 LST				
67	Line & Station Transfer(LST) performed on CODSLAM Loop	URCLD	N/A	\$ 237.74
88	Line & Station Transfer(LST) performed on Sub Loop	URCLB	N/A	\$ 221.31
	ification Process			
	Qualification Process - Mechanized	NR98U	N/A	\$0.00 N/A
	Qualification Process - Manual per minute	NRBXU	N/A	\$0.00 N/A
2 DSI Cond	itianing Ontions			
	itioning Options onditioning Options - >12KFT and < 17.5KFT			
75 **	Removal of Repeater Options - per element	NRBXV	N/A	\$ 21.49 N/A
76 **	Removal Excessive Bridged Tap Option - per element	NRBXW	N/A N/A	\$ 21.49 N/A \$ 14.00 N/A
7 **	Removal of Load Coil - per element	NRBXZ	N/A	\$ 14.08 N/A
	conditioning Options - >17.5KFT in addition to the rates for > 12KFT and < 17.5			Ţ
79 **	Removal of Repeater Options - per element	NRBNL	N/A	\$ 21.49 N/A
30 **	Removal Excessive Bridged Tap Option - per element	NRBNK	N/A	\$ 14.00 N/A
	Removal of Load Coil - per element	NRBNJ	N/A	\$ 14.08 N/A

TBD -To be determined NRO -Nonrecurring only ICB -Individal Case Basis NA -Not Applicable

ne IL	LINOIS AT&T Generic Rates	USOC	Recurring	Nor	-Recurring
2					
3 R	emove All or NON-Excessive Bridged Tap (RABT) - MMP				
4	Removal of non-excessive bridged tap DSL loops >0Kft. And <17.5Kft.	NRMRJ	None	\$ 286.	75 N
5	Removal of All Bridged Tap DSL Loops 12Kft. To 17.5Kft.	NRMRP	None	\$ 742.	35 N
;	Removal of non-excessive bridged tap DSL loops >17.5Kft DSL Loops - per element incremental	NRMRS	None	\$ 286.	75 N
	Removal of All Bridged Tap DSL loops >17.5KFt per element incremental	NRMRM	None	\$ 286	
t	Temoral of the Bridged Tap Boz 100pg > 17.014 t. per diamont more mental	THUMAN	110110	Ψ 200.	70 10
Lo	pop Non-Recurring Charges				
1	Service Ordering Charge - Analog Loops - Intitial - Per Occasion (Connect + Disconnect) /1/				
	Service Order - Initial (Connect) /2/	SEPUP	N/A	\$ 6.	76 N
*	Service Order - (Disconnect) /2/	NKCG6	N/A	\$ 6.	36 N
*	Service Ordering Charge - Analog Loops - Subsequent - Per Occasion /1/	REAH9	N/A	\$ 6.	76 N
*	Service Ordering Charge - Analog Loops - Record Work Only - Per Occasion /1/	NR9UP	N/A	\$ 5.	78 N
T	Service Ordering Charge - Analog Loops - Intitial - Per Occasion (Connect + Disconnect) /1/				
t	Line Connection (Initial) /2/	SEPUC	N/A	\$ 49.	00 N
+	Line Connection (Additional) /2/	1CRG7	N/A	\$ 33.	
╁		NKCG7	N/A	-	
╫	Line Connection (Disconnect-Initial) /2/				
1	Line Connection (Disconnect-Additional) /2/	NKCG5	N/A	\$ 7.	03 N
*	Service Ordering -(DS1) - Administrative Charge (Connect + Disconnect) /1/		N/A		
	Service Ordering -(DS1) - Administrative Charge (Connect) /2/	NR90R	N/A	\$ 10.	64 N
	Service Ordering -(DS1) - Administrative Charge (Disconnect /2/	NR9OT	N/A	\$ 8.	60 N
	Service Provisioning (DS1) (Connect + Disconnect) /1/	·			
	Connection Initial	1CRG1	N/A	\$ 200.	75 N
t	Connection Additional	1CRG2	N/A	\$ 100.	
t	Disconnection Initial	NKCG1	N/A		49 N
_	Disconnection Additional	NKCG2	N/A		83 N
		INNUGZ	IN/A	ψ 5.	UU IN
-	Service Provisioning (DS3) - Administrative Charge (Connect - Disconnect)	NBOCY	N//6	A	04
+	Connection Initial	NR9OY	N/A	\$ 10.	
	Connection Additional	NR9OZ	N/A	\$ 8.	60 N
	Service Provisioning DS3 (Connect + Disconnect)				
	Connection Initial	1CRG3	N/A	\$ 84.	49 N
	Connection Additional	1CRG4	N/A	\$ 28.	79 N
	Disconnection Initial	NKCG3	N/A	\$ 7.	68 N
T	Disconnection Additional	NKCG4	N/A		02 N
1	Section of the sectio	1111001	1471	Ψ 0.	02
5)	ECS to SAI sub-loop 2 Wire Analog - area A 2 Wire Analog - area B	PENDING PENDING	\$ 0.99 \$ 1.64		C prices bel
	2 Wire Analog - area C	PENDING	\$ 1.70	See NF	C prices bel
:	4 Wire Analog - area A	PENDING	\$ 2.00		C prices bel
	4 Wire Analog - area B	PENDING	\$ 3.34		C prices bel
	4 Wire Analog - area C	PENDING	\$ 3.35		C prices bel
	2 Wire DSL - area A	PENDING	\$ 0.99		C prices be
_			-		•
1	2 Wire DSL - area B	PENDING	\$ 1.64		C prices bel
_	2 Wire DSL - area C	PENDING	\$ 1.70		C prices bel
1	4 Wire DSL - area A	PENDING	\$ 2.00		C prices bel
	4 Wire DSL - area B	PENDING	\$ 3.34		C prices bel
	4 Wire DSL - area C	PENDING	\$ 3.35	See NF	C prices bel
	ECS to Terminal sub-loop				
	2 Wire Analog - area A	PENDING	\$ 0.98	See NF	C prices bel
	2 Wire Analog - area B	PENDING	\$ 5.93	See NF	C prices bel
	2 Wire Analog - area C	PENDING	\$ 10.38		C prices bel
T	4 Wire Analog - area A	PENDING	\$ 2.03		C prices bel
t	4 Wire Analog - area B	PENDING	\$ 11.88		C prices bel
t	4 Wire Analog - area C	PENDING	\$ 20.70		C prices bel
t	2 Wire DSL - area A	PENDING	\$ 0.98		C prices bel
t	2 Wire DSL - area A				-
_		PENDING	\$ 5.93		C prices bel
	2 Wire DSL - area C	PENDING	\$ 10.38		C prices bel
_	4 Wire DSL - area A	PENDING	\$ 2.03		C prices bel
1	4 Wire DSL - area B	PENDING	\$ 11.88		C prices bel
	4 Wire DSL - area C	PENDING	\$ 20.70	See NF	C prices bel
	ECS to NID sub-loop				
	2 Wire Analog - area A	PENDING	\$ 2.14	See NF	C prices bel
	2 Wire Analog - area B	PENDING	\$ 7.36	See NF	C prices bel
	2 Wire Analog - area C	PENDING	\$ 11.84	See NF	C prices bel
	4 Wire Analog - area A	PENDING	\$ 4.36	See NF	C prices bel
Ť	4 Wire Analog - area B	PENDING	\$ 14.74		C prices bel
t	4 Wire Analog - area C	PENDING	\$ 23.64		C prices bel
t	2 Wire DSL - area A	PENDING	\$ 2.14		C prices bel
╁					
1	2 Wire DSL - area B	PENDING	\$ 7.36		C prices bel
1	2 Wire DSL - area C	PENDING	\$ 11.84		C prices bel
	4 Wire DSL - area A	PENDING	\$ 4.36		C prices bel
	4 Wire DSL - area B	PENDING	\$ 14.74	See NF	C prices bel
_	4 Wire DSL - area C	PENDING	\$ 23.64	See NF	C prices bel
_					
	SAI to Terminal sub-loop				
		PENDING	\$ 1.28	See NF	C prices bel
*	2 Wire Analog - area A	PENDING PENDING	\$ 1.28 \$ 3.50		C prices be
;;;;;;;;;;;;;;;;;;;;;;;;;;;;;;;;;;;;;;		PENDING PENDING PENDING	\$ 1.28 \$ 3.50 \$ 5.65	See NF	C prices bell C prices bell C prices bell

TBD -To be determined NRO -Nonrecurring only ICB -Individal Case Basis NA -Not Applicable

Line	ILLII	NOIS	AT&T Generic Rates	USOC	Recurring	Non-Recurring
162	*		4 Wire Analog - area B	PENDING	\$ 5.90	See NRC prices below
163	*		4 Wire Analog - area C	PENDING	\$ 9.34	See NRC prices below
164	*		2 Wire DSL - area A	PENDING	\$ 1.14	See NRC prices below
165	*		2 Wire DSL - area B	PENDING	\$ 3.12	See NRC prices below
166	*		2 Wire DSL - area C	PENDING	\$ 5.65	See NRC prices below
167	*		4 Wire DSL - area A	PENDING	\$ 1.43	See NRC prices below
168	*		4 Wire DSL - area B	PENDING	\$ 5.90	See NRC prices below
169	*		4 Wire DSL - area C	PENDING	\$ 9.34	See NRC prices below
170			IID sub-loop		0.00	
171	*		2 Wire Analog - area A	PENDING	\$ 1.67	See NRC prices below
172	*		2 Wire Analog - area B	PENDING	\$ 4.67	See NRC prices below
173	*		2 Wire Analog - area C	PENDING	\$ 7.66	See NRC prices below
174	*		4 Wire Analog - area A	PENDING	\$ 2.14	See NRC prices below
175	*		4 Wire Analog - area B	PENDING	\$ 8.81	See NRC prices below
176	*		4 Wire Analog - area C	PENDING	\$ 13.94	See NRC prices below
177	*		2 Wire DSL - area A	PENDING	\$ 1.38	See NRC prices below
178	*		2 Wire DSL - area B	PENDING	\$ 3.61	See NRC prices below
179	*		2 Wire DSL - area C	PENDING	\$ 7.66	See NRC prices below
180	*		4 Wire DSL - area A	PENDING	\$ 2.14	See NRC prices below
181	*		4 Wire DSL - area B	PENDING	\$ 8.63	See NRC prices below
182	*		4 Wire DSL - area C	PENDING	\$ 13.94	See NRC prices below
183	-		Il to NID sub-loop	. 21101110	0.04	COC 1.17CO PRIOCO DOLOW
184	*		2 Wire Analog - area A	PENDING	\$ 0.42	See NRC prices below
185	*		2 Wire Analog - area B	PENDING	\$ 1.01	See NRC prices below
186	*		2 Wire Analog - area C	PENDING	\$ 1.10	See NRC prices below
187	*		4 Wire Analog - area A	PENDING	\$ 0.62	See NRC prices below
188	*		4 Wire Analog - area B	PENDING	\$ 2.21	See NRC prices below
189	*		4 Wire Analog - area C	PENDING	\$ 2.42	See NRC prices below
190	*		2 Wire DSL - area A	PENDING	\$ 0.35	See NRC prices below
191	*		2 Wire DSL - area B	PENDING	\$ 0.78	See NRC prices below
191	*		2 Wire DSL - area C	PENDING	\$ 0.78	See NRC prices below
192	*		4 Wire DSL - area A	PENDING	\$ 0.56	See NRC prices below
194	*		4 Wire DSL - area B	PENDING	\$ 1.89	See NRC prices below
195	*		4 Wire DSL - area C	PENDING	\$ 2.24	See NRC prices below
				PENDING	\$ 2.24	See NRC prices below
196 197			-loop element 2 Wire Analog - area A	PENDING	\$ 0.19	See NRC prices below
198			2 Wire Analog - area B	PENDING	\$ 0.24 \$ 0.20	See NRC prices below
199 200			2 Wire Analog - area C	PENDING PENDING	\$ 0.42	See NRC prices below
			4 Wire Analog - area A			See NRC prices below
201			4 Wire Analog - area B	PENDING PENDING	\$ 0.50 \$ 0.42	See NRC prices below
			4 Wire Analog - area C			See NRC prices below
203			2 Wire DSL - area A	PENDING	\$ 0.19	See NRC prices below
204			2 Wire DSL - area B	PENDING	\$ 0.24	See NRC prices below
205			2 Wire DSL - area C	PENDING	\$ 0.20	See NRC prices below
206			4 Wire DSL - area A	PENDING PENDING	\$ 0.42 \$ 0.50	See NRC prices below
207			4 Wire DSL - area B			See NRC prices below
208			4 Wire DSL - area C 2 Wire ISDN Compatible - area A	PENDING	\$ 0.42	See NRC prices below
209 210			'	PENDING	\$ 0.19 \$ 0.24	See NRC prices below See NRC prices below
			2 Wire ISDN Compatible - area B	PENDING		
211			2 Wire ISDN Compatible - area C	PENDING	\$ 0.20	See NRC prices below
212			4 Wire DS1 Compatible - area A	PENDING PENDING	TBD	See NRC prices below
213 214			4 Wire DS1 Compatible - area B 4 Wire DS1 Compatible - area C	PENDING	TBD TBD	See NRC prices below See NRC prices below
214			+ vviie DO1 Companible - alea C	FEINDING	עסו	See MAC prices below
	Sub	-l oon N	on-Recurring Charges			
217	*		2-Wire Analog Sub-Loop	PENDING		\$ 220.28
218	*		4-Wire Analog Sub-Loop	PENDING		\$ 220.26
219	*		2-Wire xDSL Digital Sub-Loop	PENDING		\$ 220.28
220	*		4-Wire xDSL Digital Sub-Loop	PENDING		\$ 279.25
221	*		2-Wire ISDN Digital Sub-Loop	PENDING		\$ 305.92
222			4-Wire DS-1 (1.544 Mbps) Digital Sub-Loop	PENDING	 	\$ 513.73
223	-		55 T (T.OTT MISPO) Digital Out-Loop	I LIVDING		ψ 515.75
224		Service	Order Charge			
225	*		Establish, per occasion	PENDING		\$ 13.17
226	*		Add or change, per occasion	PENDING		\$ 13.17
227	\dashv		nnection Charge	. 2.15.110		7 .0
228	*		per occasion	PENDING	1	\$ 25.08
229			1 · · · · · · · · · · · · · ·	. 2.15.110		- 20.00
	Cros	ss Conn	ects			
		2-Wire		CXCT2	\$ 0.14	N/A N/A
231		DS1/LT1		CXCDX	\$ 0.43	N/A N/A
		DS3/LT3		CXC8X	\$ 0.76	N/A N/A
232			pp Cross-Connect to Collocation	CXCBX	\$ 33.14	N/A N/A
232 233		LUU LUU	p orose connect to conceation	UNUDA	ψ 33.14	IN/A IN/A
232 233 234				i i		i I
232 233 234 235			ce Transport			
232 233 234 235 236		Interoffi	ce Transport:	C74¥4-¥C	\$ 17.35	N/A N/A
231 232 233 234 235 236 237		Interoffi	Interoffice Mileage Termination - Per Point of Termination - All Areas	CZ4XA-XC	\$ 17.35 \$ 1.88	N/A N/A N/Δ N/Δ
232 233 234 235 236		Interoffi		CZ4XA-XC 1YZXA-XC CZ4XA-XC	\$ 17.35 \$ 1.88 \$ 146.93	N/A N/A N/A N/A N/A N/A

Line ILI	LINC	OIS	AT&T Generic Rates	USOC	Recurring	Non-R	ecurring
241			Interoffice Mileage Termination - Per Point of Termination - All Areas	CZ4WA-WC	\$ 146.93	N/A	N/A
242			Interoffice Mileage - Per Mile - All Areas	1YZBA-BC	\$ 29.81	N/A	N/A
243		_	99				
244 En	ntran	ice Fac	cility:				
245	DS	S1	Area A	UEYBA	\$ 73.46	NA	NA
246			Area B	UEYBB	\$ 61.45	NA	NA
247			Area C	UEYBC	\$ 61.56	NA	NA
248	DS		Area A	UEYCA	\$ 686.47	NA	NA
249	-		Area B	UEYCB	\$ 768.77	NA NA	NA
	+				+	NA NA	NA NA
250			Area C	UEYCC	\$ 752.87	INA	INA
251							
252 253 M u	ultin	lovina					
253 <u>IVI</u> 254			l /oice Grade	QMVXA-XC	\$ 275.34	N/A	N/A
255	_	S3 to D		QM3XA-XC	\$ 404.30	N/A	N/A
256		55 to E	701	QIVIO/A-AO	Ψ +0+.30	11/73	19/73
_	edica	ated T	ransport Cross Connects				
258	DS			CXCDX	\$ 0.43	N/A	N/A
259	DS			CXCEX	\$ 0.76	N/A	N/A
260	ŦĒ				· · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · ·		
	edica	ated T	ransport Optional Features & Functions				
262 *	DS		Clear Channel Capability - Per 1.544 Mbps Circuit Arranged	CLYXA-XC		\$ 443.18	N/A
263	1						
	edica	ated T	ransport Installation & Rearrangement Charges				
265 *	DS	S1	Administration Charge - Per Order	ORCMX	N/A	\$ 406.61	N/A
266 *			Design & Central Office Connection Charge - Per Circuit	NRBCL	N/A	\$ 632.71	N/A
267 *			Carrier Connection Charge - Per Order	NRBBL	N/A	\$ 585.51	N/A
268 *	DS		Administration Charge - Per Order	ORCMX	N/A	\$ 308.22	
269 *			Design & Central Office Connection Charge - Per Circuit	NRBC4	N/A	\$ 671.16	N/A
270 *			Carrier Connection Charge - Per Order	NRBDT	N/A	\$ 377.25	N/A
271							
			xtended Loop (EEL) Service Order per LSR				
			Service Order Charge, per ASR or LSR				
	Elect		stablish (Connection + Disconnection) /1/				N/A
275	-		Connection	NKCAR	N/A	\$ 10.48	
276	-		Disconnection /2/	NKCAS	N/A	\$ 8.63	
277			Electronic Subsequent	NKCAT		\$ 10.04	
	Manu		ablish (Connection + Disconnection) /1/				N/A
279			Connection	NKCAU	N/A	\$ 63.12	
280	+		Disconnection	NKCAV	N/A	\$ 42.47	
281	_		Manual Subsequent	NKCAW	N/A	\$ 59.18	N/A
282 283 2-\	\\/iro	Dicito	I Loop Service Order Charge				
			Establish (Connection + Disconnection) /1/				N/A
284 E 285	_1 0 0[Connection + Disconnection) /1/	NKCAR	N/A	\$ 10.48	
286			Disconnection	NKCAS	N/A	\$ 8.63	
287			Electronic Subsequent	NKCAT	N/A	\$ 10.04	
	Manı		ablish (Connection + Disconnection) /1/	1410711	14//	Ψ 10.04	N/A
289	Tidite		Connection	NKCAU	N/A	\$ 63.12	
290	+		Disconnection	NKCAV	N/A	\$ 42.47	
291	+		Manual Subsequent	NKCAW	N/A	\$ 59.18	
	S1 L	oop Se	ervice Order Charge Per LSR or ASR			. 33.10	
293	Ť		Electronic Establish (Connection + Disconnection)				
294	\dagger		Connection	NKCAX	N/A	\$ 11.14	
295	1		Disconnection	NKCAY	N/A	\$ 8.63	
296			Electronic Subsequent	NKCAZ	N/A	\$ 10.04	
297			Manual Establish (Connection + Disconnection)				
298			Connection	NKCB1	N/A	\$ 69.74	
299			Disconnection	NKCB2	N/A	\$ 42.47	
300			Manual Subsequent	NKCB3	N/A	\$ 59.18	
301 DS	S1 T	ranspo	ort Service Order Charge Per LSR or ASR				
302			Electronic Establish (Connection + Disconnection)				
303	I		Connection	PENDING	N/A	\$ 11.44	
304			Disconnection	PENDING	N/A	\$ 8.63	
305			Manual Establish (Connection + Disconnection)				
306			Connection	PENDING	N/A	\$ 72.70	
307			Disconnection	PENDING	N/A	\$ 42.47	
	S3 T		ort Service Order Charge Per LSR or ASR				
309			Electronic Establish (Connection + Disconnection)				
310			Connection	PENDING	N/A	\$ 11.44	
311			Disconnection	PENDING	N/A	\$ 8.63	
312			Manual Establish (Connection + Disconnection)				
313			Connection	PENDING	N/A	\$ 72.70	
314	╝		Disconnection	PENDING	N/A	\$ 42.47	
315 Ce	entra	al Office	e DS1 to Voice Mux Service Order				
316	1		Electronic Establish (Connection + Disconnection)				
			Connection	PENDING	N/A	\$ 11.44	
317		_	Disconnection	DENDING	NI/A	¢ 0.00	1
317 318		l	Disconnection	PENDING	N/A	\$ 8.63	

TBD -To be determined NRO -Nonrecurring only ICB -Individal Case Basis NA -Not Applicable

Line	ų i	INOIS	AT&T Generic Rates	USOC	Recurring	Non-Recur	ring
	۳						····y
320 321	1—		Connection Disconnection	PENDING PENDING	N/A N/A	\$ 72.70 \$ 42.47	
	Nor	n-Channe	Blized DS1 EEL Service Order	FLINDING	IN/A	ψ 42.41	
323		- Cridinite	Electronic Establish (Connection + Disconnection)				
324			Connection	NKCB4	N/A	\$ 11.14	
325			Disconnection	NKCB5	N/A	\$ 8.63	
326			Manual Establish (Connection + Disconnection)				
327			Connection	NKCB6	N/A	\$ 69.74	
328			Disconnection	NKCB7	N/A	\$ 42.47	
		visionin	-				
	2-W	/ire Analo	og Loop Connection - Initial (Connection + Disconnection) /1/	NIKODO	NI/A	C 40.44	
331			Connection Disconnection	NKCB8 NKCB9	N/A N/A	\$ 49.44 \$ 9.50	
	2-14		og Loop Connection - Additional (Connection + Disconnection) /1/	INCOS	IN/A	\$ 9.50	
334	Z-V1	VIIC Allaic	Connection	NKCBA	N/A	\$ 33.86	
335			Disconnection	NKCBB	N/A	\$ 7.03	
	4-W	/ire Analo	og Loop Connection - Initial (Connection + Disconnection) /1/	-			
337			Connection	NKCBC	N/A	\$ 49.44	
338			Disconnection	NKCBD	N/A	\$ 9.50	
	4-W	/ire Analo	og Loop Connection - Additional (Connection + Disconnection) /1/				
340			Connection	NKCBE	N/A	\$ 33.86	
341	L		Disconnection	NKCBF	N/A	\$ 7.03	
	2-W		al Loop Connection - Initial (Connection + Disconnection) /1/	NUCCO	11/0		
343			Connection	NKCBG	N/A	\$ 65.76	
344	2 14		Disconnection	NKCBH	N/A	\$ 9.50	
345 346	∠-۷\	vire Digita	al Loop Connection - Additional (Connection + Disconnection) /1/	NKCBJ	N/A	\$ 30.46	
347			Disconnection	NKCBK	N/A N/A	\$ 7.03	
	4-1/		Digital Loop Connection - Initial (Connection + Disconnection)	MODI	13/73	ψ 1.03	
349			Connection	NKCBL		\$ 248.22	
350			Disconnection	NKCBM		\$ 11.97	
	4-W	/ire DS1	Digital Loop Connection - Additional (Connection + Disconnection)				
352			Connection	NKCBN		\$ 135.15	
353	L		Disconnection	NKCBO		\$ 8.25	
354	Cer	ntral Offic	e Multiplexing DS1 to Voice - Initial (Connection + Disconnection)				
355			Connection	PENDING		\$ 66.78	
356			Disconnection	PENDING		\$ 7.92	
	Cer	ntral Offic	te Multiplexing DS1 to Voice - Additional (Connection + Disconnection)	DE::::::			
358	<u> </u>		Connection	PENDING		\$ 36.59	
359	D0		Disconnection	PENDING		\$ 4.20	
360	טאי	ı ınıeroffi	ice UDT - Collocated Initial (Connection + Disconnection) Connection	PENDING		\$ 95.69	
361 362	1		Disconnection	PENDING		\$ 95.69 \$ 12.35	
	DS.		ice UDT - Collocated Additional (Connection + Disconnection)	I LINDING		ψ 12.33	
364	٦		Connection	PENDING		\$ 61.65	
365			Disconnection	PENDING		\$ 8.64	
	4-W	/ire DS1	Digital Loop to DS1 Interoffice UDT - Collocated - Initial (Connection + Disconnection)				
367			Connection	NKCBT		\$ 356.20	
368			Disconnection	NKCBU		\$ 17.20	
		/ire DS1	Digital Loop to DS1 Interoffice UDT - Collocated - Additional (Connection + Disconnection)				
370			Connection	NKCBV		\$ 146.40	
371	L	<u> </u>	Disconnection	NKCBW		\$ 12.13	
	DS:	3 Interoffi	ice UDT - Collocated - Initial (Connection + Disconnection)	DEVIDUO		Φ 100 = 1	
373	1		Connection Disconnection	PENDING		\$ 139.71	
374 375	De.	3 Interes	Disconnection ice UDT - Collocated - Additional (Connection + Disconnection)	PENDING		\$ 17.20	
375	DS:	o mierom	Connection Collocated - Additional (Connection + Disconnection)	PENDING		\$ 48.78	
377			Disconnection	PENDING		\$ 46.76	
	Cle		nel Capability, Initial, Install	NKCC6		\$ 70.32	
	_		nel Capability, Additional, Install	PENDING		\$ 8.87	
			nel Capability, Additional, Disconnect	NKCC7		\$ 8.87	
381							
			ess to UNE Conversion				_
	Cha		Facility (DS1 or DS3) Term.to Collo. w Circuits (DS0 or S1) Terminating to EU Prem. With milage				
384	<u> </u>		lized Facility from Cage, DS1 , Design and Coordination Charge	NKCC9	N/A	N/A	
385	L		lized Facility from Cage, DS3, Design and Coordination Charge	NKCCA	N/A	N/A	
	ivor		elized Facility (DS1, DS3, or DSO) Terminating to EU Prem. With Milage	NIKOOD	NI/A	N1/A	
387 388			annelized Facility from Cage, DSO, Design and Coordination Charge annelized Facility from Cage, DS1, Design and Coordination Charge	NKCCB NKCCC	N/A N/A	N/A N/A	
388	1		annelized Facility from Cage, DS1, Design and Coordination Charge annelized Facility from Cage, DS3, Design and Coordination charge	NKCCD	N/A N/A	N/A N/A	
	Cha		I Facility (DS1 or DS3) Term. To Collo. With Circuits (DS0 or DS1) Terminating to Collo	1411000	17//1	19/73	
391	J. 10		lized Facility from POP, DS1, Design and Coordination charge	NKCCE	N/A	N/A	
392			lized Facility from POP, DS3, Design and Coordination Charge	NKCCF	N/A	N/A	
393	Ī		lized Facility from POP, DS0, Design and Coordination Charge	PENDING	N/A	. 47.1	
	Nor		elized Facility (DS1, DS3, or DSO) Termination to EU Prem. W/O Milage	-		N/A	
395			annelized Facility from POP, DSO, Design and Coordination Charge	PENDING	N/A	N/A	
396			annelized Facility from OPO, DSO, Design and coordination Charge	NKCCG	N/A	N/A	
397			annelized Facility from POP, DS1, Design and Coordination Charge	NKCCH	N/A	N/A	-
398			annelized Facility from POP, DS3, Design and Coordination Charge	NKCCJ	N/A	N/A	
399			Line to UNE Conversion	PENDING	N/A	\$ 25.57	

TBD -To be determined NRO -Nonrecurring only ICB -Individal Case Basis NA -Not Applicable

ine ILLINOIS AT&T	Generic Rates	USOC	Recurring	Non-Rec	urring
00 AC2U Project	Administrative Activity Per Service Circuit	NKCC8		\$ 21.23	
1					
2 Dark Fiber					
3 Dark Fiber Inte		LILVOV	f 40.04	NI/A	NI/A
	Fiber Interoffice Termination (Per Termination per Fiber)	ULYCX	\$ 16.24 \$ 0.00	N/A N/A	N/A
	Fiber Interoffice Mileage (Per Fiber per Foot) Fiber Interoffice Cross Connect (Per Termination per Fiber)	UKCJX	\$ 0.00	N/A N/A	N/A
7 Inquiry (Per Re	, , , ,	ONOON	ψ 5.45	TWA	14//
- ' '	Fiber Interoffice Transport - NRC	NR9D6	N/A	\$ 325.28	N/A
	(Per Fiber Strand)			,	
10 * Admir	istrative per Order	NRB51	N/A	\$ 28.63	N/A
	iber Interofcfice Transport - NRC	NRB54	N/A	\$ 612.88	N/A
12					
13 Routine Modi		5515110		105	
14 Routir	e Modiifications to Existing Facilities Charge	PENDING	N/A	ICB	N/A
16 LNP					
17 ***Local Number P	ortability	NSR	\$0.00	N/A	
	FCC Tariff #2, Section 4 effective from June 1, 2004 and shall cease billing		Ţ		
19 effective Octob	er 1, 2004.				
20					
21 Maintenance of S	ervice	VRP	N/A	\$ 71.00	
22					
23 OTHER 24 Directory Assista					
Directory Assista		OPEN	\$ 0.40	NA	
	pry Assistance (NDA), per call	OPEN	\$ 0.40	NA NA	
	ory Assistance (RDA), per call	OPEN	\$ 0.65	NA NA	
	gory Search (BCS) / where applicable, per call	OPEN	\$ 0.65	NA NA	
	tance Call Completion (DACC), per call	OPEN	\$ 0.15	NA	
30					•
	ated Call Greeting and Reference / Rates				
	er - Initial/Subsequent Load, per switch, per OCN	OPEN	N/A	\$ 1,800.00	
	erence/Rate Look Up, per OS/DA call	OPEN	\$ 0.03	N/A	
	ility Based - Initial/Subsequent Load	ODEN	N/A	¢ 000 00	
	ng, per trunk group e - Initial Load, per state, per OCN	OPEN OPEN	N/A N/A	\$ 800.00 \$ 5,000.00	
	e - Subsequent Load, per state, per OCN	OPEN	N/A	\$ 1,500.00	
38	- Cabboquom Louis, por Ciaro, por Cont	0. 2.1	1471	Ψ 1,000.00	
39 Operator Services					
40 Fully Automate	d Call Processing, per call	OPEN	\$ 0.15	N/A	
	ted Call Processing All Types (Including Busy Line Verify [BLV]				
	ine Verification / Interrupt [BLV/I]), per work second	OPEN	\$ 0.03	N/A	
43					
44 DA Listing Liscen	20				
	File (all states inclusive) Non-Billable Release (no query charges)				
47 - per listing for		OPEN	N/A	\$ 0.040	N/A
	r subsequent updates	OPEN	N/A	\$ 0.060	N/A
	File (all states inclusive) Billable Release				
50 - per listing fo	r initial load	OPEN	N/A	\$ 0.020	N/A
	r subsequent updates	OPEN	N/A	\$ 0.030	N/A
52 - per usage/q	·	OPEN	N/A	\$ 0.020	N/A
	& Choose (by state) Non-billable Release (no query charges)	0==::	N//2		
- per listing fo- per listing fo	r initial load r subsequent updates	OPEN OPEN	N/A N/A	\$ 0.050 \$ 0.060	N/A
- ' '	& Choose (by state) Billable Release	OPEN	IN/A	φ 0.000	N/A
57 - per listing fo		OPEN	N/A	\$ 0.020	N/A
	r subsequent updates	OPEN	N/A	\$ 0.030	N/A
59 - per usage/q	•	OPEN	N/A	\$ 0.020	N/A
60					
61 Resale					
62					
	SSISTANCE / OPERATOR SERVICES	DE2	04.4007	A1/A	
64 Local Directory 65 Local Operator	Assistance Assistance Services	RESALE RESALE	21.46%	N/A N/A	
66 Local Operator	ASSISTANCE SELVICES	KESALE	21.46%	IN/A	
	pry Assistance (NDA), per call	OPEN	\$ 0.65	N/A	
	ory Assistance (RDA), per call	OPEN	\$ 0.65	N/A	
	gory Search (BCS) / where applicable, per call	OPEN	\$ 0.65	N/A	
	tance Call Completion (DACC), per call	OPEN	\$ 0.15	N/A	
71					
72 OS/DA Autom	ated Call Greeting and Reference / Rates				
	er - Initial/Subsequent Load, per switch, per OCN	OPEN	N/A	\$ 1,800.00	
	erence/Rate Look Up, per OS/DA call	OPEN	\$ 0.03	N/A	
	e - Initial Load, per state, per OCN	OPEN	N/A	\$ 5,000.00	
	e - Subsequent Load, per state, per OCN	OPEN	N/A	\$ 1,500.00	
77 Angillary Massage	Dilling Componention (Par Manager)	OPEN	¢ 0.00	N1/A	A1/A
A LANCILIARY Message	Billing Compensation (Per Message)	OPEN	\$ 0.03 \$ 0.05	N/A	N/A

Line	ILLI	NOIS	AT&T Generic Rates	USOC		Recurr	ing	Non-Re	curring
480									
			ccess - Poles & Ducts		,	Annually			
482			5/Attachment/yr.)*##						
483 484			e Attachment* t of innderduct##	OPEN OPEN	\$	2.46 0.49		N/A N/A	N/A N/A
485		Applicati		OPEN	φ	0.49		\$ 200.00	IN/A
486			orized Attachment Fee	OPEN				\$300.00 per	
								\$50.00 per	
487		Unautno	oirzed Occupancy6 Fee	OPEN				Conduit Foot	
488		. ,	each one foot of usable space, or fraction thereof, occupied and (2) each additional						
489			of space, or fraction thereof, rendered unusable by the attachment's presence.						
490 491			All pole and conduit license fees are for a period of one yer from January 1 thru December 31, a January 1, 2005 and billable semi-annually in advance in January and July of each year.						
491			es will be communicated to CLEC no later than November 1st for the succeeding year						
493		IVOW Tale	es will be communicated to OLEO no later than November 13t for the succeeding year						
494	Eme	ergency	Number Service Access						
495		911 Sele	ective Router Interconnection						
496			tal DS1 Interface		\$	198.11		\$ 706.64	
497			SO installed	USAGE		\$0.00		\$ 507.00	
498			Channel Interface	EVG9X	\$	19.99		\$ 610.45	
499 500			/SR and Database Management	0000	•	0.50		¢ 740.00	
500			00 records, rounded up to nearest 100 s Routing File (CD-ROM)	9S89X USAGE	\$	3.53 25.95		\$ 713.33	
502			ective Router Switch Administration	USAGE	Φ	20.90			
503			Selective Router	USAGE	\$	91.49		\$ 5,557.82	
504									
505	TRA	NSIT SE	ERVICE						
506									
507			Tandem Switching per MOU	USAGE	\$	0.004836			
508			Tandem Transport per MOU	USAGE	\$	0.000189			
509 510			Tandem Transport Facility per MOU	USAGE	\$	0.000009			
	INIT	EDCAD	RRIER COMPENSATION						
512	IINI	LNCAN	RIER COMPENSATION						
513		Rate for	r All ISP-Bound and Section 251(b)(5) Traffic as per FCC 01-131, per MOU	USAGE	\$	0.0007			
514									
515		/1/	These rates will be replaced effective March 31, 2005 by the rates identified by footnote /2/						
516		/2/	In accordance with the Order in ICC Docket 02-0864, these rates will become effective on March 31, 2005.						
			This rate is interim, pursuant to the February 6, 2003 Order of the Illinois Commerce Commission						
517		*	in Docket No. 01-0662, and are subject to true-up to reflect any adjustments made by legally						
• • •			binding rulings in subsequent proceedings. The true-up period shall begin as of February 6,						
			2003, the date of the Order. True-ups pursuant to this provision shall be effectuated only upon written notice by a Party ("Noitce"). Upon such Notice, the billing party shall perform the						
- 40			appropriate true-up calculation and issue appropriate credits or bills to the other party. If the true-						
518			up results in additional amounts to be billed, any backbilling limitations applicable to amounts						
			billed under this Agreement will not apply.						
			These rates as to xDSL subloops only are interim, pursuant to the February 6, 2003 Order of the Illinois Commerce Commission in Docket No. 01-0662, and are subject to true-up to reflect any						
			adjustments made by legally binding rulings in subsequent proceedings. The true-up period shall						
			begin the later of February 6, 2003, the date of the Order, or the effective date of these interim						
			rates as to a CLEC for any loop conditioning addressed above that a CLEC orders on an xDSL						
519		**	subloop at the rates set forth herein. True-ups pursuant to this provision shall be effectuated						
			only upon written notice by a Party ("Notice"). Upon such Notice, AT&T Illinois shall perform the						
			appropriate true-up calculation and issue adjustments, to the extent applicable. The backbilling limitations applicable to amounts billed under this Agreement will not apply. These loop						
			conditioning rates are not interim or subject to true-up as to stand-along xDSL loops, but rather,						
			constitute the non-interim loop conditioning rates previously established by the ICC for stand-						
		.	alone, copper xDSL loops.		_				
520		SALE Saa tha	"Illinaia Dagala Driaina" askadula		-				
			"Illinois Resale Pricing" schedule ction Charge					+	
521	lina	: comne	·	RESALE				C.C. No. 20 Tarif	f Part 22
521 522					+		See II I	C.C. No. 20 Tarif	
521 522 523		Residen	s	RESALE					
521 522 523 524		Residen Business	s ler/Service Request Charge	RESALE				2.0.0.110.20 1411	I Fall 22
521 522 523 524	Serv	Residen Business	ler/Service Request Charge	RESALE				C.C. No. 20 Tarif	
521 522 523 524 525	Serv	Residene Business vice Ord	ler/Service Request Charge				See ILI		f Part 22
521 522 523 524 525 526 527 528	Ser\ Non	Resident Business vice Ord Resident Business -Electro	ler/Service Request Charge ice s onic (Manual) Service Order Charge	RESALE RESALE			See ILI See ILI	C.C. No. 20 Tarif	f Part 22 f Part 22
521 522 523 524 525 526 527	Serv	Resident Business vice Ord Resident Business	ler/Service Request Charge sonic (Manual) Service Order Charge	RESALE			See ILI See ILI	C.C. No. 20 Tarif	f Part 22 f Part 22 f Part 22

				Current Monthly Recurring	Current Non- Recurring Rate
Line 1	Product Type CLEC-PROVISIONED FACILITIES & EQUIPMENT: CAGED	Rate Element Description	USOC	Rate	(Initial)
2	REAL ESTATE				
3	Site Conditioning	Per Sq. Ft. of space used by CLEC	S8FWB		\$9.28
4	Safety & Security	Per Sq. Ft. of space used by CLEC	S8F4N		\$19.56
5	Floor Space Usage	Per Sq. Ft. of space used by CLEC	S8F4L	\$5.97	
6	COMMON SYSTEMS				
7	Common Systems - Cage	Per Sq. Ft. of space used by CLEC	S8F4A	\$0.44	\$59.86
	PLANNING Planning - Central Office	Day Co. Et of appear wood by CLEC	S8GCA	\$0.09	Ф7 ББ
	Planning - Central Office	Per Sq. Ft. of space used by CLEC Per Request	NRFCD	\$0.09	\$7.55 \$5,244.43
	Planning - Subsequent Inter. Cabling	Per Request	NRFCE		\$2,267.04
	Planning - Subsequent Power Cabling	Per Request	NRFCF		\$2,306.10
13	Planning - Subs. Inter./Power Cabling	Per Request	NRFCG		\$2,884.60
	Planning - Non-Standard	Per Request	NRFCH		\$1,436.00
15	POWER PROVISIONING				
16	Power Panel:				
17	50 Amp	Per Power Panel (CLEC Provided)	NONE		
18	200 Amp	Per Power Panel (CLEC Provided)	NONE		
19	Power Cable and Infrastructure:	D			
	Power Cable Rack	Per Four Power Cables or Quad	NONE	**	640.00
	2-10 Amp Feeds 2-20 Amp Feeds	Per 2-10 Amp Power Feeds (CLEC Provided) Per 2-20 Amp Power Feeds (CLEC Provided)	C1F31 S8GF1	\$0.25 \$0.25	
	2-30 Amp Feeds	Per 2-30 Amp Power Feeds (CLEC Provided)	C1F32	\$0.25 \$0.25	
	2-40 Amp Feeds	Per 2-40 Amp Power Feeds (CLEC Provided)	C1F32	\$0.25	
	2-50 Amp Feeds	Per 2-50 Amp Power Feeds (CLEC Provided)	S8GF2	\$0.25	
	2-100 Amp Feeds	Per 2-100 Amp Power Feeds (CLEC Provided)	S8GF3	\$0.25	
	Equipment Grounding:	1 of 2 foothing fower foods (SEES frovided)	000.0	ψ0.20	ψ10.20
	Ground Cable Placement	Per Sq. Ft. of space used by CLEC	S8FCR	\$0.03	\$0.92
29	DC POWER AMPERAGE CHARGE	, ,		·	
30	Per Amp	Per Amp	C1FWA	\$9.80	
31	FIBER CABLE PLACEMENT				
32	Central Office:				
33	Fiber Cable	Per Fiber Cable Sheath (CLEC Vendor Pulls Cable)	S8FQ9	\$4.85	
34	Entrance Conduit	Per Fiber Cable Sheath	S8FW5	\$8.76	
35	MISCELLANEOUS & OPTIONAL COST:				
36 37	MISCELLANEOUS COSTS Timing Lead (1 pair per circuit)	Per Linear Foot, Per pair	S8F45	\$0.08	\$14.81
38	Bits Timing	Based on two (2) leads per circuit	S8FQT	\$3.58	
39	Space Availability Report	Per Premise	NRFCQ	ψ0.00	\$168.04
40	Security Access / ID Cards	Per Five Cards	NRFCM		\$123.35
41	Security Access / ID Cards/Expedite	Per Five Cards	NRFCN		\$203.35
42	CAGE COMMON COSTS				·
43	AC Circuit Placement	Per Sq. Ft. (CLEC provides cage)	NRL60		\$5.29
44	INTERCONNECTION COSTS:				
45	ILEC TO CLEC CONNECTION				
	Voice Grade Arrangement	100 Copper Pairs (CLEC provides cable)	S8F48	\$3.86	
47	Voice Grade Arrangement	100 Shielded Pairs (CLEC provides cable)	S8FWU	\$3.86	
48	DS1 Arrangement - DCS	28 DS1 (CLEC provides cable)	S8FQM	\$295.42	
49 50	DS1 Arrangement - DSX DS3 Arrangement - DCS	28 DS1 (CLEC provides cable) 1 DS3 (CLEC provides cable)	S8F46 S8F47	\$6.07 \$115.30	
51	DS3 Arrangement - DCS	1 DS3 (CLEC provides cable) 1 DS3 (CLEC provides cable)	S8FQN	\$115.30	
52	Fiber Arrangement	12 Fiber Pairs (CLEC provides cable)	S8FQR	\$3.58	
53	CLEC TO CLEC CONNECTION	(1_10 provided dabie)	JU. WIL	ψ3.50	\$300.0Z
54	Cable Racking and Hole for Optical	Per Cable	S8GFE	\$0.82	
55	Cable Racking and Hole for DS1	Per Cable	S8GFF	\$0.57	
56	Cable Racking and Hole for DS3	Per Cable	S8GFG	\$0.50	
57	Route Design		NRFCX		\$424.88
58	Connection for DS1	Per 28 Circuits (CLEC provides cable)	S8GFH	\$0.18	
59	Connection for DS3	Per Circuit (CLEC provides cable)	S8GFJ	\$0.12	
60	Connection for Optical	Per Cable (CLEC provides cable)	S8GFK	\$0.31	
61	TIME SENSITIVE ACTIVITIES				
62 63	PRE-VISITS Colloc. Ser. Mgr 2nd Level	Per 1/4 Hour	NRFCR		\$23.23
64	Comm. Tech - Craft	Per 1/4 Hour	NRFCS		\$23.23 \$19.60
65	CO Manager - 1st Level	Per 1/4 Hour	NRFCT		\$19.72
66	Floor Space Planning - 1st Level	Per 1/4 Hour	NRFCU		\$19.24
67	CONSTRUCTION VISITS		1		ψ.υ. <u>Σ</u> 1
68	Project Manager - 1st Level	Per 1/4 Hour	NRFCV		\$19.24
69	Colloc. Ser. Mgr 2nd Level	Per 1/4 Hour	NRFCZ		\$23.23
70					

				Current Monthly Recurring	Current Non- Recurring Rate
Line 71	Product Type AT&T-PROVISIONED FACILITIES & EQUIPMENT: CAGED	Rate Element Description	USOC	Rate	(Initial)
72	REAL ESTATE	Des Co. Et af age as weed by CLEO	20005		#0.00
73 74	Site Conditioning Safety & Security	Per Sq. Ft. of space used by CLEC Per Sq. Ft. of space used by CLEC	S8GCE S8GCF		\$9.28 \$19.56
75	Floor Space Usage	Per Sq. Ft. of space used by CLEC	S8GCD	\$5.97	ψ13.30
76	COMMON SYSTEMS				
77	Common Systems - Cage	Per Sq. Ft. of space used by CLEC	S8GCG	\$0.44	\$59.86
78 79	PLANNING Planning - Central Office	Per Sq. Ft. of space used by CLEC	S8GCA	\$0.09	\$7.55
80	Planning - Central Office	Per Request	NRFCD	\$0.09	\$5,244.43
	Planning - Subsequent Inter. Cabling	Per Request	NRFCE		\$2,267.04
82	Planning - Subsequent Power Cabling	Per Request	NRFCF		\$2,306.10
83	Planning - Subs. Inter./Power Cabling	Per Request	NRFCG		\$2,884.60
84 85	Planning - Non-Standard POWER PROVISIONING	Per Request	NRFCH		\$1,436.00
86	Power Panel:				
87	50 Amp	Per Power Panel	S8GC8	\$15.77	\$3,079.47
88	200 Amp	Per Power Panel	S8GC9	\$18.75	
89	Power Cable and Infrastructure:				
	2-10 Amp Feeds	Per 2-10 Amp Power Feeds Per 2-20 Amp Power Feeds	C1F3A	\$5.83	\$1,378.83 \$1,570.84
	2-20 Amp Feeds 2-30 Amp Feeds	Per 2-20 Amp Power Feeds Per 2-30 Amp Power Feeds	S8GCU C1F3B	\$7.74 \$8.35	\$1,570.84 \$1,700.70
	2.40 Amp Feeds	Per 2-40 Amp Power Feeds	C1F3C	\$8.96	. ,
94	2-50 Amp Feeds	Per 2-50 Amp Power Feeds	S8GCV	\$9.57	\$1,954.85
	2-100 Amp Feeds	Per 2-100 Amp Power Feeds	S8GCW	\$11.39	\$2,344.44
	Equipment Grounding:	D 0- 5	00004	# 0.00	#0.00
97 98	Ground Cable Placement DC POWER AMPERAGE CHARGE	Per Sq. Ft. of space used by CLEC	S8GDA	\$0.03	\$0.92
	Per Amp	Per Amp	C1FWA	\$9.80	
	FIBER CABLE PLACEMENT				
	Central Office:				
	Fiber Cable	Per Fiber Cable Sheath	S8GDE	\$4.85	. ,
	Entrance Conduit to Vault MISCELLANEOUS & OPTIONAL COST:	Per Fiber Cable Sheath	S8GDD	\$8.76	
	MISCELLANEOUS COSTS				
	Timing Lead (1 pair per circuit)	Per Linear Foot, Per pair	S8GEK	\$0.08	
	Bits Timing	Based on two (2) leads per circuit	S8GEJ	\$3.58	\$698.82
	Space Availability Report	Per Premise	NRFCQ NRFCM		\$168.04
	Security Access / ID Cards Security Access / ID Cards/Expedite	Per Five Cards Per Five Cards	NRFCM		\$123.35 \$203.35
	CAGE COMMON COSTS	Terrive datas	NICE OIL		Ψ200.00
	Cage Preparation	Per Sq. Ft. of space used by CLEC	S8GCH	\$0.27	\$19.70
	INTERCONNECTION COSTS:				
	ILEC TO CLEC CONNECTION	100 Conner Poire	60CD4	¢4.00	£1 027 16
	Voice Grade Arrangement Voice Grade Arrangement	100 Copper Pairs 100 Shielded Pairs	S8GD4 S8GD5	\$4.92 \$4.92	\$1,027.16 \$1,027.16
	DS1 Arrangement - DCS	28 DS1	S8GDK	\$297.44	. ,
	DS1 Arrangement - DSX	28 DS1	S8GDP	\$9.79	\$1,346.48
	DS3 Arrangement - DCS	1 DS3	S8GDV	\$115.58	
	DS3 Arrangement - DSX	1 DS3	S8GDZ	\$7.14	
	Fiber Arrangement CLEC TO CLEC CONNECTION	12 Fiber Pairs (24 Fiber strands)	S8GED	\$6.55	\$1,779.78
	Cable Racking and Hole for Optical	Per Cable	S8GFE	\$0.82	
124	Cable Racking and Hole for DS1	Per Cable	S8GFF	\$0.57	
	Cable Racking and Hole for DS3	Per Cable	S8GFG	\$0.50	
	Route Design	Dor 29 Circuito	NRFCX	Ф А 44	\$424.88
	Connection for DS1 Connection for DS3	Per 28 Circuits Per Circuit	S8GFC S8GFD	\$1.41 \$1.30	\$982.35 \$433.86
	Connection for Optical (Fiber)	Per Cable	S8GFB	\$1.38	
	TIME SENSITIVE ACTIVITIES				. ,
	PRE-VISITS				
	Colloc. Ser. Mgr 2nd Level	Per 1/4 Hour	NRFCR		\$23.23
	Comm. Tech - Craft CO Manager - 1st Level	Per 1/4 Hour Per 1/4 Hour	NRFCS NRFCT		\$19.60 \$19.72
	Floor Space Planning - 1st Level	Per 1/4 Hour	NRFCU	*	\$19.72 \$19.24
	CONSTRUCTION VISITS		1		
	Project Manager - 1st Level	Per 1/4 Hour	NRFCV		\$19.24
	Colloc. Ser. Mgr 2nd Level	Per 1/4 Hour	NRFCZ		\$23.23
139	CLEC-PROVISIONED FACILITIES & EQUIPMENT:				
140	CAGELESS				
	REAL ESTATE				
	Site Conditioning	Per Frame (Standard Bay=10 sq ft)	S8FWC		\$92.81
	Safety & Security	Per Frame (Standard Bay=10 sq ft)	S8FWG	# 04.04	\$195.57
144	Floor Space Usage	Per Frame (Standard Bay=10 sq ft)	S8F9C	\$64.21	

	D . 1. 1. T			Current Monthly Recurring	Current Non- Recurring Rate
Line 145	Product Type COMMON SYSTEMS	Rate Element Description	USOC	Rate	(Initial)
146	Common Systems - Cageless	Per Frame (Standard Bay=10 sq ft)	S8FWE	\$9.35	\$760.45
	PLANNING Planning - Central Office	Day Frame (Chandard Day, 10 as #)	COCCB	£4.40	¢75.54
	Planning - Central Office	Per Frame (Standard Bay=10 sq ft) Per Request	S8GCB NRFCJ	\$1.13	\$75.54 \$4,601.93
	Planning - Subsequent Inter. Cabling	Per Request	NRFCE		\$2,267.04
	Planning - Subsequent Power Cabling	Per Request	NRFCF		\$2,306.10
	Planning - Subs. Inter./Power Cabling	Per Request	NRFCG		\$2,884.60
	Planning - Non-Standard POWER PROVISIONING	Per Request	NRFCH		\$1,436.00
	Power Panel:				
	50 Amp	Per Power Panel (CLEC Provided)	NONE		
	200 Amp Power Cable and Infrastructure:	Per Power Panel (CLEC Provided)	NONE		
	Power Cable Rack	Per Four Power Cables or Quad	NONE		
	2-10 Amp Feeds	Per 2-10 Amp Power Feeds (CLEC Provided)	C1F34	\$0.25	\$48.23
	2-20 Amp Feeds	Per 2-20 Amp Power Feeds (CLEC Provided)	S8GF1	\$0.25	
	2-30 Amp Feeds	Per 2-30 Amp Power Feeds (CLEC Provided)	C1F35	\$0.25	
	2-40 Amp Feeds 2-50 Amp Feeds	Per 2-40 Amp Power Feeds (CLEC Provided) Per 2-50 Amp Power Feeds (CLEC Provided)	C1F36 S8GF2	\$0.25 \$0.25	
	2-100 Amp Feeds	Per 2-100 Amp Power Feeds (CLEC Provided)	S8GF3	\$0.25	
166	Equipment Grounding:				
	Ground Cable Placement	Per Frame	S8GDB	\$0.33	\$15.32
	DC POWER AMPERAGE CHARGE Per Amp	Per Amp	C1FWA	\$9.80	
	CEV. HUT & Cabinets	Per 2 inch mounting space	SSGCT	\$1.27	
	FIBER CABLE PLACEMENT	7 or 2 mon mounting opaco		Ų <u>.</u> .	
	Central Office:				
	Fiber Cable	Per Fiber Cable Sheath (CLEC Vendor Pulls Cable)	S8FQ9 S8FW5	\$4.85	
	Entrance Conduit CEV, HUT & Cabinets:	Per Fiber Cable Sheath	SOFWS	\$8.76	
	Fiber Cable Placement	Per Fiber Cable Sheath	S8GDH		\$53.58
	Entrance Conduit	Per Fiber Cable Sheath	S8GDJ	\$2.61	
	MISCELLANEOUS & OPTIONAL COST:				
	MISCELLANEOUS COSTS Timing Lead (1 pair per circuit)	Per Linear Foot, Per pair	S8F45	\$0.08	\$14.81
	Bits Timing	Based on two (2) leads per circuit	S8FQT	\$3.58	
	Space Availability Report	Per Premise	NRFCQ		\$168.04
	Security Access / ID Cards	Per Five Cards	NRFCM		\$123.35
	Security Access / ID Cards/Expedite CAGELESS / POT BAY OPTIONS	Per Five Cards	NRFCN		\$203.35
	Standard Equipment Bay	Each (CLEC Provided)	NONE		
	Non-Standard Cabinet Bay	Each (CLEC Provided)	NONE		
	VF/DS0 Termination Panel	Each (CLEC Provided)	NONE		
	VF/DS0 Termination Module DDP-1 Panel	Each (CLEC Provided) Each (CLEC Provided)	NONE NONE		
	DDP-1 Jack Access Card	Each (CLEC Provided)	NONE		
	DS3/STS-1 Interconnect Panel	Each (CLEC Provided)	NONE		
	DS3 Interconnect Module	Each (CLEC Provided)	NONE		
	Fiber Optic Splitter Panel Fiber Termination Dual Module	Each (CLEC Provided) Each (CLEC Provided)	NONE NONE		
	CEV, HUT, CABINET	Lacii (CLLC i Toriaca)	HONE		
197	24 Foot CEV	2 Inch Mounting Space	S8GE3	\$1.64	
	16 Foot CEV	2 Inch Mounting Space	S8GE4	\$1.77	
	Maxi-Hut Mini-Hut	2 Inch Mounting Space 2 Inch Mounting Space	S8GE1 S8GE2	\$0.77 \$1.33	
	Large Cabinet	2 Inch Mounting Space	S8GEX	\$1.63	
202	Medium Cabinet	2 Inch Mounting Space	S8GEY	\$2.19	
	Small Cabinet	2 Inch Mounting Space	S8GEZ	\$3.29	
	INTERCONNECTION COSTS: ILEC TO CLEC CONNECTION				
	Voice Grade Arrangement	100 Copper Pairs (CLEC provides cable)	S8F3E	\$3.86	\$156.02
207	Voice Grade Arrangement	100 Shielded Pairs (CLEC provides cable)	S8FWV	\$3.86	\$156.02
	DS1 Arrangement - DCS	28 DS1 (CLEC provides cable)	S8F2J	\$295.42	
	DS1 Arrangement - DSX DS3 Arrangement - DCS	28 DS1 (CLEC provides cable) 1 DS3 (CLEC provides cable)	S8F2P S8F21	\$6.07 \$115.30	
	DS3 Arrangement - DSX	1 DS3 (CLEC provides cable)	S8F25	\$5.69	
212	Fiber Arrangement	12 Fiber Pairs (CLEC provides cable)	S8F49	\$3.76	
	CLEC TO CLEC CONNECTION	D 011	600	*	
	Cable Racking and Hole for Optical Cable Racking and Hole for DS1	Per Cable Per Cable	S8GFE S8GFF	\$0.82 \$0.57	
	Cable Racking and Hole for DS1 Cable Racking and Hole for DS3	Per Cable Per Cable	S8GFG	\$0.57 \$0.50	
217	Route Design		NRFCX		\$424.88
	Connection for DS1	Per 28 Circuits (CLEC provides cable)	S8GFL	\$0.18	
	Connection for DS3 Connection for Optical	Per Circuit (CLEC provides cable) Per Cable (CLEC provides cable)	S8GFM S8GFN	\$0.12 \$0.31	
220	Connection for Optical	Lei Canie (OFEC bioxides canie)	JOUTIN	φU.31	\$0.00

Line	Product Type	Rate Element Description	USOC	Current Monthly Recurring Rate	Current Non- Recurring Rate (Initial)
221	PROJECT MANAGEMENT	Nate Element Description	0300	Nate	(iiiitiai)
	CEV, HUT & CABINET Project Coordination	Per CLEC Application	NRFCK		\$631.17
	TIME SENSITIVE ACTIVITIES	Per CLEC Application	NRFCR		φ031.17
	PRE-VISITS				
	Colloc. Ser. Mgr 2nd Level Comm. Tech - Craft	Per 1/4 Hour Per 1/4 Hour	NRFCR NRFCS		\$23.23 \$19.60
228	CO Manager - 1st Level	Per 1/4 Hour	NRFCT		\$19.72
	Floor Space Planning - 1st Level	Per 1/4 Hour	NRFCU		\$19.24
	CONSTRUCTION VISITS Project Manager - 1st Level	Per 1/4 Hour	NRFCV		\$19.24
232	Colloc. Ser. Mgr 2nd Level	Per 1/4 Hour	NRFCZ		\$23.23
233	AT&T-PROVISIONED FACILITIES & EQUIPMENT:				
	CAGELESS				
	REAL ESTATE				000.04
	Site Conditioning Safety & Security	Per Frame (Standard Bay=10 sq ft) Per Frame (Standard Bay=10 sq ft)	S8GCL S8GCN		\$92.81 \$195.57
238	Floor Space Usage	Per Frame (Standard Bay=10 sq ft)	S8GCK	\$64.21	ψ133.37
	COMMON SYSTEMS			A 2.05	A =00.4=
	Common Systems - Cageless PLANNING	Per Frame (Standard Bay=10 sq ft)	S8GCM	\$9.35	\$760.45
242	Planning - Central Office	Per Frame (Standard Bay=10 sq ft)	S8GCB	\$1.13	
	Planning	Per Request	NRFCJ		\$4,601.93
	Planning - Subsequent Inter. Cabling Planning - Subsequent Power Cabling	Per Request Per Request	NRFCE NRFCF		\$2,267.04 \$2,306.10
246	Planning - Subs. Inter./Power Cabling	Per Request	NRFCG		\$2,884.60
	Planning - Non-Standard	Per Request	NRFCH		\$1,436.00
	POWER PROVISIONING Power Panel:				
250	50 Amp	Per Power Panel	S8GC8	\$15.77	\$3,079.47
	200 Amp Power Cable and Infrastructure:	Per Power Panel	S8GC9	\$18.75	\$3,659.46
	2-10 Amp Feeds	Per 2-10 Amp Power Feeds	C1F3D	\$5.83	\$2,100.33
	2-20 Amp Feeds	Per 2-20 Amp Power Feeds	S8GCX	\$7.74	
	2-30 Amp Feeds 2-40 Amp Feeds	Per 2-30 Amp Power Feeds Per 2-40 Amp Power Feeds	C1F3E C1F3F	\$8.35 \$8.96	
	2-50 Amp Feeds	Per 2-50 Amp Power Feeds	SSGCY	\$9.57	\$2,749.10
	2-100 Amp Feeds	Per 2-100 Amp Power Feeds	S8GCZ	\$11.39	\$3,236.32
	Equipment Grounding: Ground Cable Placement	Per Frame	S8GDB	\$0.33	\$15.32
261	DC POWER AMPERAGE CHARGE			\$6.66	Ų.0.02
	Per Amp DC POWER AMPERAGE CHARGE	Per Amp	C1FWA	\$9.80	
	CEV, HUT & Cabinets	Per 2 inch mounting space	S8GCT	\$1.27	
265	FIBER CABLE PLACEMENT	5 1		·	
	Central Office: Fiber Cable	Per Fiber Cable Sheath	S8GDE	\$4.85	\$1,619.88
_	Entrance Conduit	Per Fiber Cable Sheath	S8GDD	\$8.76	
	CEV, HUT & Cabinets:				050.50
	Fiber Cable Placement Entrance Conduit	Per Fiber Cable Sheath Per Fiber Cable Sheath	S8GDH S8GDJ	\$2.61	\$53.58
	MISCELLANEOUS & OPTIONAL COST:	. or ribor dable erroam		\$2.0 1	
	MISCELLANEOUS COSTS Timing Lead (1 pair per circuit)	Por Linear Foot Por pair	20051/	ФО ОО	¢4.4.04
	Bits Timing	Per Linear Foot, Per pair Based on two (2) leads per circuit	S8GEK S8GEJ	\$0.08 \$3.58	
276	Space Availability Report	Per Premise	NRFCQ	, , , , ,	\$168.04
	Security Access / ID Cards Security Access / ID Cards/Expedite	Per Five Cards Per Five Cards	NRFCM NRFCN		\$123.35 \$203.35
	CAGELESS / POT BAY OPTIONS	. G. FIVO Ourus	NATON		Ψ203.33
	Standard Equipment Bay	Each	NRFCO	\$8.89	
	Non-Standard Cabinet Bay VF/DS0 Termination Panel/Module	Each Each	NRFCP S8GE5	\$17.78 \$3.10	
	DDP-1 Panel/Jack Access Card	Each	S8GE6	\$8.08	
	DS3/STS-1 Interconnect Panel	Each	S8GE7	\$2.38	\$465.47
	DS3 Interconnect Module Fiber Optic Splitter Panel	Each Each	S8GE8 S8GE9	\$0.45 \$1.52	
287	Fiber Termination Dual Module	Each	S8GFA	\$1.37	\$267.88
	CEV, HUT, CABINET	2 Inch Mounting Co	00050	M 1.01	
	24 Foot CEV 16 Foot CEV	2 Inch Mounting Space 2 Inch Mounting Space	S8GE3 S8GE4	\$1.64 \$1.77	
291	Maxi-Hut	2 Inch Mounting Space	S8GE1	\$0.77	
	Mini-Hut Large Cabinet	2 Inch Mounting Space 2 Inch Mounting Space	S8GE2 S8GEX	\$1.33 \$1.63	
	Medium Cabinet	2 Inch Mounting Space 2 Inch Mounting Space	S8GEX	\$1.63 \$2.19	
	Small Cabinet	2 Inch Mounting Space	S8GEZ	\$3.29	

Line	Product Type	Rate Element Description	USOC	Current Monthly Recurring Rate	Current Non- Recurring Rate (Initial)
	INTERCONNECTION COSTS:				
	ILEC TO CLEC CONNECTION				
	Voice Grade Arrangement	100 Copper Pairs	S8GD6	\$4.92	
	Voice Grade Arrangement	100 Shielded Pairs	S8GD7	\$4.92	
	DS1 Arrangement - DCS	28 DS1	S8GDL	\$297.44	
	DS1 Arrangement - DSX	28 DS1	S8GDQ	\$9.79	
	DS3 Arrangement - DCS	1 DS3	S8GDW	\$115.58	
	DS3 Arrangement - DSX	1 DS3	S8GD1	\$7.14	
	Fiber Arrangement	12 Fiber Pairs (24 Fiber Strands)	S8GEE	\$6.55	\$1,779.78
	CLEC TO CLEC CONNECTION	Day Cabla	22255	#0.00	
	Cable Racking and Hole for Optical	Per Cable	S8GFE	\$0.82	
	Cable Racking and Hole for DS1	Per Cable	S8GFF	\$0.57	
	Cable Racking and Hole for DS3 Route Design	Per Cable	S8GFG	\$0.50	
	Connection for DS1	Day 20 Circuita	NRFCX S8GFC	\$1.41	\$424.88 \$982.35
	Connection for DS3	Per 28 Circuits Per Circuit	S8GFD	\$1.41	
	Connection for Optical (Fiber)	Per Cable		\$1.38	
	PROJECT MANAGEMENT	Pel Cable	S8GFB	\$1.30	\$1,404.07
	CEV. HUT & CABINET				
_	Project Coordination	Per CLEC Application	NRFCK		\$631.17
	TIME SENSITIVE ACTIVITIES	1 of OLLO Application	NKFCK		φυσι.17
	PRE-VISITS		+		
	Colloc. Ser. Mgr 2nd Level	Per 1/4 Hour	NRFCR		\$23.23
	Comm. Tech - Craft	Per 1/4 Hour	NRFCS		\$19.60
	CO Manager - 1st Level	Per 1/4 Hour	NRFCT		\$19.72
	Floor Space Planning - 1st Level	Per 1/4 Hour	NRFCU		\$19.24
	CONSTRUCTION VISITS	1 01 1/4 11001	14141 00		Ψ10.2-
	Project Manager - 1st Level	Per 1/4 Hour	NRFCV		\$19.24
	Colloc. Ser. Mgr 2nd Level	Per 1/4 Hour	NRFCZ		\$23.23
325	College Coll. Mgr. 2nd 20101	1 01 1/111001	11111 02		Ψ20.20
	CLEC-PROVISIONED FACILITIES & EQUIPMENT: CAGED COMMON				
327	REAL ESTATE				
328	Site Conditioning	Per Frame (Standard Bay=10 sq ft)	S8FWC		\$92.81
329	Safety & Security	Per Frame (Standard Bay=10 sq ft)	S8FWG		\$195.57
330	Floor Space Usage	Per Linear Foot	S8GCO	\$24.87	
	COMMON SYSTEMS				
332	Common Systems - Common	Per Linear Foot	S8GCP	\$3.62	\$294.37
	PLANNING				
334	Planning - Central Office	Per Linear Foot	S8GCC	\$0.44	\$29.24
	Planning	Per Request	NRFCJ		\$4,601.93
	Planning - Subsequent Inter. Cabling	Per Request	NRFCE		\$2,267.04
	Planning - Subsequent Power Cabling	Per Request	NRFCF		\$2,306.10
	Planning - Subs. Inter./Power Cabling	Per Request	NRFCG		\$2,884.60
	Planning - Non-Standard	Per Request	NRFCH		\$1,436.00
	POWER PROVISIONING				
	Power Panel:				
	50 Amp	Per Power Panel (CLEC provides)	NONE		
	200 Amp	Per Power Panel (CLEC provides)	NONE		
	Power Cable and Infrastructure:				
	Power Cable Rack	Per Four Power Cables or Quad	NONE	A = 2	
	2-10 Amp Feeds	Per 2-10 Amp Power Feeds (CLEC Provided)	C1F31	\$0.25	
	2-20 Amp Feeds	Per 2-20 Amp Power Feeds (CLEC Provided)	S8GF1	\$0.25	
	2-30 Amp Feeds	Per 2-30 Amp Power Feeds (CLEC Provided)	C1F32	\$0.25	
	2-40 Amp Feeds	Per 2-40 Amp Power Feeds (CLEC Provided)	C1F33	\$0.25	
	2-50 Amp Feeds	Per 2-50 Amp Power Feeds (CLEC Provided)	S8GF2	\$0.25	
	2-100 Amp Feeds	Per 2-100 Amp Power Feeds (CLEC Provided)	S8GF3	\$0.25	\$48.23
	Equipment Grounding:	Day Linear Foot	60050	40.10	AF 22
	Ground Cable Placement	Per Linear Foot	S8GDC	\$0.13	\$5.93
	DC POWER AMPERAGE CHARGE	Dor Amn	0451114	# 0.00	
356	Per Amp FIBER CABLE PLACEMENT	Per Amp	C1FWA	\$9.80	
	Central Office:	Por Fiber Coble Chart (CLECV)	00500	0.4.0=	
	Fiber Cable	Per Fiber Cable Sheath (CLEC Vendor Pulls Cable)	S8FQ9	\$4.85	
	Entrance Conduit MISCELLANEOUS & OPTIONAL COST:	Per Fiber Cable Sheath	S8FW5	\$8.76	
	MISCELLANEOUS & OPTIONAL COST:				
	Timing Lead (1 pair per circuit)	Per Linear Foot, Per pair	S8F45	\$0.08	\$14.81
	Bits Timing	Based on two (2) leads per circuit	S8FQT	\$3.58	
363	Space Availability Report	Per Premise	NRFCQ	ψ3.50	\$168.04
364		Per Five Cards	NRFCM		\$123.3
364 365	Security Access / ID Cards	Per Five Cards Per Five Cards	NRFCM NRFCN		
364 365 366		Per Five Cards Per Five Cards	NRFCM NRFCN		\$123.38 \$203.38

Line	Decident Toma	Pate Flamout Passvintian	Heoc	Current Monthly Recurring	Current Non- Recurring Rate
	Product Type INTERCONNECTION COSTS:	Rate Element Description	USOC	Rate	(Initial)
	ILEC TO CLEC CONNECTION Voice Grade Arrangement	100 Copper Pairs (CLEC provides cable)	S8F3E	\$3.86	\$156.02
	Voice Grade Arrangement	100 Copper Pail's (CLEC provides cable) 100 Shielded Pairs (CLEC provides cable)	S8FWV	\$3.86	
	DS1 Arrangement - DCS	28 DS1 (CLEC provides cable)	S8F2J	\$295.42	
	DS1 Arrangement - DSX	28 DS1 (CLEC provides cable)	S8F2P	\$6.07	
	DS3 Arrangement - DCS	1 DS3 (CLEC provides cable)	S8F21	\$115.30	
	DS3 Arrangement - DSX Fiber Arrangement	1 DS3 (CLEC provides cable) 12 Fiber Pairs (CLEC provides cable)	S8F25 S8F49	\$5.69 \$3.76	
378	Fiber Attailgement	12 Fiber Fairs (CLEC provides cable)	30749	φ3.76	Ф495.49
	AT&T-PROVISIONED FACILITIES & EQUIPMENT: CAGED COMMON				
	REAL ESTATE				
	Site Conditioning	Per Bay	S8GCL		\$92.81
	Safety & Security Floor Space Usage	Per Frame Per Linear Foot	S8GCN S8GCO	\$24.87	\$195.57
	COMMON SYSTEMS	i ei Lilleai i oot	30000	Ψ24.07	
	Common Systems - Common	Per Linear Foot	S8GCP	\$3.62	\$294.37
386	PLANNING				
	Planning - Central Office	Per Linear Foot	S8GCC	\$0.44	
	Planning	Per Request	NRFCJ		\$4,601.93
	Planning - Subsequent Inter. Cabling Planning - Subsequent Power Cabling	Per Request Per Request	NRFCE NRFCF		\$2,267.04 \$2,306.10
	Planning - Subs. Inter./Power Cabling	Per Request	NRFCG		\$2,884.60
	Planning - Non-Standard	Per Request	NRFCH		\$1,436.00
	POWER PROVISIONING				, , , , , , , , , , , , , , , , , , ,
	Power Panel:				
	50 Amp	Per Power Panel	S8GC8	\$15.77	\$3,079.47
	200 Amp	Per Power Panel	S8GC9	\$18.75	\$3,659.46
	Power Cable and Infrastructure: 2-10 Amp Feeds	Per 2-10 Amp Power Feeds	C1F3A	\$5.83	\$1,378.83
	2-20 Amp Feeds	Per 2-10 Amp Power Feeds	S8GC1	\$7.74	
	2-30 Amp Feeds	Per 2-30 Amp Power Feeds	C1F3B	\$8.35	
401	2.40 Amp Feeds	Per 2-40 Amp Power Feeds	C1F3C	\$8.96	
	2-50 Amp Feeds	Per 2-50 Amp Power Feeds	S8GC2	\$9.57	\$1,954.85
	2-100 Amp Feeds	Per 2-100 Amp Power Feeds	S8GC3	\$11.39	\$2,344.44
	Equipment Grounding: Ground Cable Placement	Per Linear Foot	S8GDC	\$0.13	\$5.93
	DC POWER AMPERAGE CHARGE	T et Linear i oot	38600	ψ0.13	ψ3.93
	Per Amp	Per Amp	C1FWA	\$9.80	
	FIBER CABLE PLACEMENT				
	Central Office:			• • •	
	Fiber Cable Entrance Conduit	Per Fiber Cable Sheath	S8GDE	\$4.85	
	MISCELLANEOUS & OPTIONAL COST:	Per Fiber Cable Sheath	S8GDD	\$8.76	
	MISCELLANEOUS COSTS				
	Timing Lead (1 pair per circuit)	Per Linear Foot, Per pair	S8GEK	\$0.08	\$14.81
	Bits Timing	Based on two (2) leads per circuit	S8GEJ	\$3.58	
	Space Availability Report	Per Premise	NRFCQ		\$168.04
	Security Access / ID Cards	Per Five Cords	NRFCM		\$123.35
	Security Access / ID Cards/Expedite CAGE COMMON COSTS	Per Five Cards	NRFCN		\$203.35
	Cage Preparation	Per Linear Foot	S8GCJ	\$1.00	\$157.00
	INTERCONNECTION COSTS:			<u> </u>	, 151130
422	ILEC TO CLEC CONNECTION				
	Voice Grade Arrangement	100 Copper Pairs	S8GD8	\$4.92	\$1,027.16
	Voice Grade Arrangement	100 Shielded Pairs	S8GD9	\$4.92	
	DS1 Arrangement - DCS DS1 Arrangement - DSX	28 DS1 28 DS1	S8GDM S8GDR	\$297.44 \$9.79	
	DS3 Arrangement - DCS	1 DS3	S8GDX	\$115.58	
	DS3 Arrangement - DSX	1 DS3	S8GD2	\$7.14	
429	Fiber Arrangement	12 Fiber Pairs (24 Fiber Strands)	S8GEF	\$6.55	\$1,779.78
430					
	CLEC-PROVISIONED FACILITIES & EQUIPMENT: VIRTUAL				
	REAL ESTATE	D 5			***
	Site Conditioning	Per Frame	S8FX5		\$92.81 \$195.57
	Safety & Security Floor Space Usage	Per Frame Per Frame	S8FX6 S8F62	\$28.91	\$195.57
	COMMON SYSTEMS	. 5 14110	301 02	Ψ20.91	
437	Common Systems - Standard	Per Frame	S8F64	\$10.75	
	Common Systems - Non-Standard	Per Cabinet	S8F65	\$19.36	
	PLANNING				A
	Planning Planning Subsequent Inter Cabling	Per Request	NRM99		\$5,555.76
441	Planning - Subsequent Inter. Cabling	Per Request	NRMA3		\$2,224.49

				Current Monthly Recurring	Current Non- Recurring Rate
Line	Product Type	Rate Element Description	USOC	Rate	(Initial)
	Planning - Subsequent Power Cabling	Per Request	NRMAA NRMAX		\$2,303.84
	Planning - Subs. Inter./Power Cabling POWER PROVISIONING	Per Request	NRWAX		\$2,882.61
	Power Cable and Infrastructure:				
	Power Cable Rack	Per Four Power Cables or Quad	NONE		
	2-10 Amp Feeds	Per 2-10 Amp Power Feeds (CLEC Provided)	C1F37	\$0.52	
	2-20 Amp Feeds 2-30 Amp Feeds	Per 2-20 Amp Power Feeds (CLEC Provided)	S8GFO	\$0.52	
	2-40 Amp Feeds	Per 2-30 Amp Power Feeds (CLEC Provided) Per 2-40 Amp Power Feeds (CLEC Provided)	C1F38 C1F39	\$0.52 \$0.52	
	2-50 Amp Feeds	Per 2-50 Amp Power Feeds (CLEC Provided)	S8GFP	\$0.52	
	Equipment Grounding:	. o. 2 oo milip i omo. i oodo (0220 i iondoa)		ψ0.02	
	Ground Cable Placement	Per Frame	S8F69	\$0.36	
	DC POWER AMPERAGE CHARGE				
	Per Amp CEV, HUT & Cabinets	Per Amp	C1FWA	\$9.80 \$1.27	
	FIBER CABLE PLACEMENT	Per 2 inch mounting space	S8FXP	\$1.27	
_	Central Office:				
	Fiber Cable	Per Fiber Cable Sheath	S8F8F	\$11.01	\$1,971.42
	Entrance Conduit	Per Fiber Cable Sheath	S8F8G	\$8.17	
	CEV, HUT & Cabinets:		00=1/0		^-
	Fiber Cable Placement Entrance Conduit	Per Fiber Cable Sheath Per Fiber Cable Sheath	S8FXQ S8FXR	\$2.61	\$53.58
	MISCELLANEOUS & OPTIONAL COST:	i ei i ibei Cabie Stiedlii	SOLVK	\$2.01	
	MISCELLANEOUS COSTS				
	Timing Lead (1 pair per circuit)	Per Linear Foot, Per pair	S8FXT	\$0.08	\$14.81
	Bits Timing	Based on two (2) leads per circuit	S8FXS	\$3.58	\$698.82
	VIRTUAL FRAME OPTIONS				
	Standard Equipment Bay CEV, HUT, CABINET	Each (CLEC Provided)	NONE		
	24 Foot CEV	2 Inch Mounting Space	S8FXZ	\$1.64	
	16 Foot CEV	2 Inch Mounting Space	S8FY6	\$1.77	
473	Maxi-Hut	2 Inch Mounting Space	S8FXX	\$0.77	
	Mini-Hut	2 Inch Mounting Space	S8FXY	\$1.33	
	Large Cabinet	2 Inch Mounting Space	S8FXU	\$1.63	
	Medium Cabinet Small Cabinet	2 Inch Mounting Space 2 Inch Mounting Space	S8FXV	\$2.19 \$3.29	
	INTERCONNECTION COSTS:	2 inch Wounting Space	S8FXW	\$3.29	
	ILEC TO CLEC CONNECTION				
480	Voice Grade Arrangement	100 Copper Pairs (CLEC provides cable)	S8F82	\$3.86	\$225.02
	Voice Grade Arrangement	100 Shielded Pairs (CLEC provides cable)	S8F83	\$3.86	
	DS1 Arrangement - DCS	28 DS1 (CLEC provides cable)	S8F8X	\$295.42	
	DS1 Arrangement - DSX DS3 Arrangement - DCS	28 DS1 (CLEC provides cable) 1 DS3 (CLEC provides cable)	S8F8Y S8F8Z	\$6.07 \$115.30	
	DS3 Arrangement - DSX	1 DS3 (CLEC provides cable)	S8F81	\$5.69	
	Fiber Arrangement	12 Fiber Pairs (CLEC provides cable)	S8F84	\$10.47	
487	VIRTUAL TO VIRTUAL CONNECTION				
	Cable Racking and Hole for Optical	Per Cable	S8FY7	\$0.90	
	Cable Racking and Hole for DS1	Per Cable	S8FY8	\$0.49	
	Cable Racking and Hole for DS3 Route Design	Per Cable	S8FY9 NRLWF	\$0.35	\$463.36
	Connection for DS1	Per 28 Circuits (CLEC provides cable)	S8GFQ	\$0.41	\$0.00
	Connection for DS3	Per Circuit (CLEC provides cable)	S8GFR	\$0.27	
494	Connection for Optical	Per Cable (CLEC provides cable)	S8GFS	\$0.81	\$0.00
	PROJECT MANAGEMENT				
	CEV, HUT & CABINET	Por CLEC Application Augment	NDFOY		¢c04.47
	Project Coordination EQUIPMENT MAINTENANCE AND SECURITY ESCORT	Per CLEC Application Augment	NRFCK		\$631.17
	CENTRAL OFFICE TYPE				
	Staffed CO During Normal Business Hours	Per 1/4 Hour	NRMHK		\$15.15
501	Staffed CO During Outside Normal Business Hours	4 Hour Minimum - Initial	NRMHN		\$242.35
	Staffed CO During Outside Normal Business Hours	Per 1/4 Hour - Additional	NRMJ7		\$15.15
	Not Staffed CO/RT During Normal Business Hours	Per 1/4 Hour	NRMJ8		\$15.15 \$242.25
	Not Staffed CO/RT During Outside Normal Business Hours Not Staffed CO/RT During Outside Normal Business Hours	4 Hour Minimum - Initial Per 1/4 Hour - Additional	NRMJ9 NRML7		\$242.35 \$15.15
	CEV, HUT & CABINET	1 OF 17 FFIORE AUGUSTICE	HANNET		ψ10.10
507	Per Visit	4 Hour Minimum - Initial	NRMJ9		\$242.35
508	Per Visit	Per 1/4 Hour - Additional	NRML7		\$15.15
	ADDITIONAL LABOR ELEMENTS				
	TRAINING	Por 1/2 Hour	NDMOD		#00.01
	Communications Tech CO Manager	Per 1/2 Hour Per 1/2 Hour	NRMCD NRME9		\$39.21 \$39.45
	Power Engineer	Per 1/2 Hour	NRMF9		\$38.47
	Equipment Engineer	Per 1/2 Hour	NRMHJ		\$38.47
		-			

Read Product Type					Current Monthly	Current Non-
S16 Equipment EVALUATION COST Per 172 Hour NRM09 S38.47 S17.71 S17.71	Line	Product Type	Rate Flement Description	USOC	Recurring	Recurring Rate
Section Sect	515	EQUIPMENT EVALUATION COST	•		Nuto	, ,
ATST-PROVISIONED FACILITIES & EQUIPMENT:			1 3. 1/2 11001			φσσ
ATAT-PROVISIONED FACILITIES & EQUIPMENT: 520 VIRTUAL		Communications Tech	Per 1/2 Hour	NRMP2		\$39.21
S20 REAL ESTATE	519					
Second	520					
Saley & Security						
Sept						
Common Systems Sandard					\$29.01	\$195.57
Common Systems - Standard			rei Fiaille	SOFAI	\$20.91	
Par Frame			Per Frame	S8FX3	\$10.75	
Par Neguest		•	Per Frame		\$19.36	
State						
Sail Planning Subsequent Power Cabling Per Request NRMAX \$2,303.44						
Size Dimanting - Subs. Inter. Prover Cabling Per Request NRMAX \$2,882.61						
S33 POWER ROVISIONING			,			
\$2.10 Amp Feeds			i di ricquest	HILIMAX		Ψ2,002.01
538 2-20 Amp Feeds						
1537 2-30 Amp Feeds						
Sab 22-00 Amp Feeds						
Separate Separate						
Sept						
Set Depth Rampers Set			rei 2-30 Amp Fower Feeds	SOFAO	φ9.57	\$1,954.65
SA3 Per Amp			Per Frame	S8FX9	\$0.36	
S4F S4F					******	
FIBER CABLE PLACEMENT						
Separation Sep			Per 2 inch mounting space	S8FXP	\$1.27	
Fiber Cable						
Entrance Conduit			Per Fiher Cable Sheath	SRERE	\$11.01	\$1 971 <i>42</i>
GEV, HUT & Cabinets: Per Fiber Cable Sheath S8FXQ \$53.58						Ψ1,571.42
Entrance Conduit					* -	
MISCELLANEOUS & OPTIONAL COSTS				S8FXQ		\$53.58
S53 MISCELLANEOUS COSTS			Per Fiber Cable Sheath	S8FXR	\$2.61	
Timing Lead (1 pair per circuit)						
Bits Timing			Por Linear Foot, Por pair	COEVT	\$0.0 \$	¢11 Q1
Sandard Equipment Bay						
S58 CEV, HUT, CABINET			(-) / / / / / / / / / / / / / / / / / / /		******	******
559 24 Foot CEV			Each	S8FX2	\$22.19	
Second S						
Second						
Sec			• .			
Section Sect						
Second S			2 Inch Mounting Space			
See INTERCONNECTION COSTS:						
S67 ILEC TO CLEC CONNECTION			2 Inch Mounting Space	S8FXW	\$3.29	
568 Voice Grade Arrangement 100 Copper Pairs \$8FXC \$4.94 \$1,481.37 569 Voice Grade Arrangement 100 Shielded Pairs \$8FXD \$4.94 \$1,481.37 570 DS1 Arrangement - DCS 28 DS1 \$8FXE \$297.44 \$4,067.27 571 DS1 Arrangement - DSX 28 DS1 \$8FXF \$9.79 \$1,800.69 572 DS3 Arrangement - DCS 1 DS3 \$8FXG \$115.59 \$2,635.79 573 DS3 Arrangement - DSX 1 DS3 \$8FXH \$7.14 \$1,058.10 574 Fiber Arrangement 12 Fiber Pairs (24 Fiber Strands) \$8FXJ \$6.55 \$1,996.19 575 VIRTUAL TO VIRTUAL CONNECTION \$8FXJ \$6.55 \$1,996.19 576 Cable Racking and Hole for Optical Per Cable \$8FY7 \$0.90 577 Cable Racking and Hole for DS1 Per Cable \$8FY8 \$0.49 578 Cable Racking and Hole for DS3 Per Cable \$8FY9 \$0.35 580 Connection for DS1 Per 28 Circuits \$8F						
569 Voice Grade Arrangement 100 Shielded Pairs \$8FXD \$4.94 \$1,481.37 570 DS1 Arrangement - DCS 28 DS1 \$8FXE \$297.44 \$4,067.27 571 DS1 Arrangement - DSX 28 DS1 \$8FXF \$9.79 \$1,800.69 572 DS3 Arrangement - DCS 1 DS3 \$8FXG \$115.59 \$2,635.79 573 DS3 Arrangement - DSX 1 DS3 \$8FXH \$7.14 \$1,058.10 574 Fiber Arrangement 12 Fiber Pairs (24 Fiber Strands) \$8FXJ \$6.55 \$1,996.19 575 VIRTUAL TO VIRTUAL CONNECTION \$8FXJ \$6.55 \$1,996.19 576 Cable Racking and Hole for Optical Per Cable \$8FY7 \$0.90 577 Cable Racking and Hole for DS1 Per Cable \$8FY8 \$0.49 578 Cable Racking and Hole for DS3 Per Cable \$8FY9 \$0.35 579 Route Design NRML9 \$463.36 580 Connection for DS1 Per Cable \$8FXL \$3.34 \$930.53			100 Copper Pairs	SREYC	\$4.04	\$1 ∆ Ω1 37
570 DS1 Arrangement - DCS 28 DS1 \$8FXE \$297.44 \$4,067.27 571 DS1 Arrangement - DSX 28 DS1 \$8FXF \$9.79 \$1,800.69 572 DS3 Arrangement - DCS 1 DS3 \$8FXG \$115.59 \$2,635.79 573 DS3 Arrangement - DSX 1 DS3 \$8FXH \$7.14 \$1,058.10 574 Fiber Arrangement 12 Fiber Pairs (24 Fiber Strands) \$8FXJ \$6.55 \$1,996.19 575 VIRTUAL TO VIRTUAL CONNECTION \$8FXJ \$6.55 \$1,996.19 576 Cable Racking and Hole for Optical Per Cable \$8FY7 \$0.90 577 Cable Racking and Hole for DS1 Per Cable \$8FY8 \$0.49 578 Cable Racking and Hole for DS3 Per Cable \$8FY9 \$0.35 579 Route Design NRML9 \$463.36 580 Connection for DS1 Per 28 Circuits \$8FXL \$3.34 \$930.53 581 Connection for DS3 Per Circuit \$8FXM \$3.26 \$706.77 <						
571 DS1 Arrangement - DSX 28 DS1 S8FXF \$9.79 \$1,800.69 572 DS3 Arrangement - DCS 1 DS3 \$8FXG \$115.59 \$2,635.79 573 DS3 Arrangement - DSX 1 DS3 \$8FXH \$7.14 \$1,058.10 574 Fiber Arrangement 12 Fiber Pairs (24 Fiber Strands) \$8FXJ \$6.55 \$1,996.19 575 VIRTUAL TO VIRTUAL CONNECTION \$8FXJ \$0.90 <td></td> <td>6</td> <td></td> <td></td> <td></td> <td></td>		6				
573 DS3 Arrangement - DSX 1 DS3 \$8FXH \$7.14 \$1,058.10 574 Fiber Arrangement 12 Fiber Pairs (24 Fiber Strands) \$8FXJ \$6.55 \$1,996.19 575 VIRTUAL TO VIRTUAL CONNECTION \$6.55 \$1,996.19 576 Cable Racking and Hole for Optical Per Cable \$8FY7 \$0.90 577 Cable Racking and Hole for DS1 Per Cable \$8FY8 \$0.49 578 Cable Racking and Hole for DS3 Per Cable \$8FY9 \$0.35 579 Route Design NRML9 \$463.36 580 Connection for DS1 Per 28 Circuits \$8FXL \$3.34 \$930.53 581 Connection for DS3 Per Circuit \$8FXM \$3.26 \$706.77 582 Connection for Optical Per Cable \$8FXK \$3.32 \$1,095.09 583 PROJECT MANAGEMENT \$64 CEV, HUT & CABINET \$65 \$65 \$65 \$65 \$65 \$65 \$65 \$65 \$65 \$65 \$65 \$65 \$65 </td <td></td> <td></td> <td></td> <td>S8FXF</td> <td></td> <td></td>				S8FXF		
574 Fiber Arrangement 12 Fiber Pairs (24 Fiber Strands) S8FXJ \$6.55 \$1,996.19						
575 VIRTUAL TO VIRTUAL CONNECTION 576 Cable Racking and Hole for Optical Per Cable \$8FY7 \$0.90 577 Cable Racking and Hole for DS1 Per Cable \$8FY8 \$0.49 578 Cable Racking and Hole for DS3 Per Cable \$8FY9 \$0.35 579 Route Design NRML9 \$463.36 580 Connection for DS1 Per 28 Circuits \$8FXL \$3.34 \$930.53 581 Connection for DS3 Per Circuit \$8FXM \$3.26 \$706.77 582 Connection for Optical Per Cable \$8FXK \$3.32 \$1,095.09 583 PROJECT MANAGEMENT \$64 CEV, HUT & CABINET \$65 CEV, HUT & CABINET						
576 Cable Racking and Hole for Optical Per Cable \$8FY7 \$0.90 577 Cable Racking and Hole for DS1 Per Cable \$8FY8 \$0.49 578 Cable Racking and Hole for DS3 Per Cable \$8FY9 \$0.35 579 Route Design NRML9 \$463.36 580 Connection for DS1 Per 28 Circuits \$8FXL \$3.34 \$930.53 581 Connection for DS3 Per Circuit \$8FXM \$3.26 \$706.77 582 Connection for Optical Per Cable \$8FXK \$3.32 \$1,095.09 583 PROJECT MANAGEMENT FOUNTY & CABINET \$60.00 <td< td=""><td></td><td></td><td>12 FIDER PAIRS (24 FIDER STRANGS)</td><td>S8FXJ</td><td>\$6.55</td><td>\$1,996.19</td></td<>			12 FIDER PAIRS (24 FIDER STRANGS)	S8FXJ	\$6.55	\$1,996.19
577 Cable Racking and Hole for DS1 Per Cable \$8FY8 \$0.49 578 Cable Racking and Hole for DS3 Per Cable \$8FY9 \$0.35 579 Route Design NRML9 \$463.36 580 Connection for DS1 Per 28 Circuits \$8FXL \$3.34 \$930.53 581 Connection for DS3 Per Circuit \$8FXM \$3.26 \$706.77 582 Connection for Optical Per Cable \$8FXK \$3.32 \$1,095.09 583 PROJECT MANAGEMENT FROJECT MANAGEMENT \$64 CEV, HUT & CABINET			Per Cable	S8FY7	\$0.90	
578 Cable Racking and Hole for DS3 Per Cable \$8FY9 \$0.35 579 Route Design NRML9 \$463.36 580 Connection for DS1 Per 28 Circuits \$8FXL \$3.34 \$930.53 581 Connection for DS3 Per Circuit \$8FXM \$3.26 \$706.77 582 Connection for Optical Per Cable \$8FXK \$3.32 \$1,095.09 583 PROJECT MANAGEMENT FROJECT MANAGEMENT \$64 CEV, HUT & CABINET		·				
580 Connection for DS1 Per 28 Circuits \$8FXL \$3.34 \$930.53 581 Connection for DS3 Per Circuit \$8FXM \$3.26 \$706.77 582 Connection for Optical Per Cable \$8FXK \$3.32 \$1,095.09 583 PROJECT MANAGEMENT \$600.00 \$600.						
581 Connection for DS3 Per Circuit \$85.0 \$706.77 582 Connection for Optical Per Cable \$8FXK \$3.32 \$1,095.09 583 PROJECT MANAGEMENT \$60.0 \$1.095.09 \$1.095.09 584 CEV, HUT & CABINET \$1.095.09 \$1.095.09						
582 Connection for Optical Per Cable \$85XK \$3.32 \$1,095.09 583 PROJECT MANAGEMENT 584 CEV, HUT & CABINET CEV, HUT & CABINET						
583 PROJECT MANAGEMENT 584 CEV, HUT & CABINET						
584 CEV, HUT & CABINET			i ei Cabie	SOLVI	φ3.32	φ1,095.09
	585	Project Coordination	Per CLEC Application Augment	NRFCK		\$631.17

				Current Monthly Recurring	Current Non- Recurring Rate
Line	Product Type	Rate Element Description	USOC	Rate	(Initial)
	EQUIPMENT MAINTENANCE AND SECURITY ESCORT CENTRAL OFFICE TYPE				
	Staffed CO During Normal Business Hours	Per 1/4 Hour	NRMHK		\$15.15
	Staffed CO During Outside Normal Business Hours	4 Hour Minimum - Initial	NRMHN		\$242.35
	Staffed CO During Outside Normal Business Hours	Per 1/4 Hour - Additional	NRMJ7		\$15.15
591	Not Staffed CO/RT During Normal Business Hours	Per 1/4 Hour	NRMJ8		\$15.15
592	Not Staffed CO/RT During Outside Normal Business Hours	4 Hour Minimum - Initial	NRMJ9		\$242.35
	Not Staffed CO/RT During Outside Normal Business Hours CEV, HUT & CABINET	Per 1/4 Hour - Additional	NRML7		\$15.15
	Per Visit	4 Hour Minimum - Initial	NRMJ9		\$242.35
	Per Visit	Per 1/4 Hour - Additional	NRML7		\$15.15
	ADDITIONAL LABOR ELEMENTS				
	TRAINING				
	Communications Tech	Per 1/2 Hour	NRMCD		\$39.21
	CO Manager	Per 1/2 Hour	NRME9		\$39.45
	Power Engineer	Per 1/2 Hour	NRMF9		\$38.47
	Equipment Engineer	Per 1/2 Hour	NRMHJ		\$38.47
	EQUIPMENT EVALUATION COST	Por 1/2 Hour	NDMOO		₽00.4 7
	Equipment Engineer TEST AND ACCEPTANCE	Per 1/2 Hour	NRMO9		\$38.47
	Communications Tech	Per 1/2 Hour	NRMP2		\$39.21
607	Confinding tech	Fei i/Z i loui	INITIVIEZ		φ39.21
	CLEC-PROVISIONED FACILITIES & EQUIPMENT: ADJACENT ON-SITE				
	PLANNING				
	Planning - Initial	Per Request	NRFA1		\$9,268.73
	Planning - Subsequent	Per Request	NRFA2		\$1,606.77
	REAL ESTATE	,			
	Land Rental	Per Square Foot	S8GEN	\$0.44	
614	POWER PROVISIONING				
615	Power Cable and Infrastructure:				
	2-100 Amp Feeds	Per 2-100 Amp Power Feeds (CLEC provides cable)	NONE		
	2-200 Amp Feeds	Per 2-200 Amp Power Feeds (CLEC provides cable)	NONE		
	2-300 Amp Feeds	Per 2-300 Amp Power Feeds (CLEC provides cable)	NONE		
	2-400 Amp Feeds	Per 2-400 Amp Power Feeds (CLEC provides cable)	NONE		
	AC Service: Extension of 100 Amp AC Service (Opt.)	Per Request	NDECW		\$6,447.00
	AC Usage	Per KWH	NRFCW S8GEO	\$0.05	\$0,447.00
	DC POWER AMPERAGE CHARGE	I GI KWIT	30020	Ψ0.03	
	Per Amp	Per Amp	C1FWA	\$9.80	
	FIBER CABLE PLACEMENT		0111171	ψ0.00	
	Fiber Installation	Per Fiber Cable Sheath (CLEC Vendor Pulls Cable)	S8GF4	\$2.13	\$488.48
627	Entrance Fiber Racking	Per Rack/Conduit Duct	S8GDG	\$1.55	
628	CABLE RACK				
	DC Power Cable Rack	Per Rack	S8GEP	\$13.64	\$2,667.22
	Fiber Cable Rack	Per Rack	S8GEQ	\$20.63	
	Interconnection Arrangement (Copper) Racking	Per Rack	S8GER	\$30.63	
	CONDUIT PLACEMENT	Day Dayle	00070		A 7.000 = 1
	DC Power Cable Rack	Per Rack	S8GES S8GET		\$7,386.71 \$4,711.80
	Fiber Cable Rack Interconnection Arrangement (Copper) Racking	Per Rack Per Rack	S8GEU		\$4,711.89 \$5,545.50
	INTERCONNECTION COSTS:	1 of Italia	JOGEU		ψυ,υ4υ.υ
	ILEC TO CLEC CONNECTION				
	Voice Grade Arrangement	100 Copper Pairs (CLEC provides cable)	S8F3G	\$3.86	\$156.02
639	Voice Grade Arrangement	100 Shielded Pairs (CLEC provides cable)	S8FWW	\$3.86	\$156.02
	DS1 Arrangement - DCS	28 DS1 (CLEC provides cable)	S8F2L	\$295.42	\$3,105.79
	DS1 Arrangement - DSX	28 DS1 (CLEC provides cable)	S8F2R	\$6.07	\$486.89
	DS3 Arrangement - DCS	1 DS3 (CLEC provides cable)	S8F23	\$115.30	\$1,809.40
	DS3 Arrangement - DSX	1 DS3 (CLEC provides cable)	S8F27	\$5.69	\$116.67
	Fiber Arrangement	12 Fiber Pairs (CLEC provides cable)	S8F3N	\$3.76	\$495.49
645	AT&T-PROVISIONED FACILITIES & EQUIPMENT:				
	ADJACENT ON-SITE		1		
	PLANNING Planning Initial	Por Poquest	NDE 44		Φ0,000,70
	Planning - Initial Planning - Subsequent	Per Request Per Request	NRFA1 NRFA2		\$9,268.73 \$1,606.77
	REAL ESTATE	i oi ivequest	NKFAZ		φ1,000.77
	Land Rental	Per Square Foot	S8GEN	\$0.44	
	POWER PROVISIONING		200214	ψυ.++	
	Power Cable and Infrastructure:		1		
	2-100 Amp Feeds	Per 2-100 Amp Power Feeds	S8GC4	\$13.84	\$7,853.86
	2-200 Amp Feeds	Per 2-200 Amp Power Feeds	S8GC5	\$13.84	

Line	Product Type	Rate Element Description	USOC	Current Monthly Recurring Rate	Current Non- Recurring Rate (Initial)
	2-300 Amp Feeds	Per 2-300 Amp Power Feeds	S8GC6	\$13.84	\$20,338.00
	2-400 Amp Feeds	Per 2-400 Amp Power Feeds	S8GC7	\$13.84	\$28,143.00
659	AC Service: Extension of 100 Amp AC Service (Opt.) AC Usage	Per Request Per KWH	NRFCW S8GEO	\$0.05	\$6,447.00
	DC POWER AMPERAGE CHARGE	FEIRWII	30020	φ0.03	
	Per Amp FIBER CABLE PLACEMENT	Per Amp	C1FWA	\$9.80	
	Fiber Installation	Per Fiber Cable Sheath	S8GDF	\$2.13	\$976.96
	Entrance Fiber Racking	Per Rack/Conduit Duct	S8GDG	\$1.55	,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,
	CABLE RACK		2225	040.04	#0.007.00
	DC Power Cable Rack Fiber Cable Rack	Per Rack Per Rack	S8GEP S8GEQ	\$13.64 \$20.63	\$2,667.22
	Interconnection Arrangement (Copper) Racking	Per Rack	S8GER	\$30.63	
	CONDUIT PLACEMENT	1 CI TOOK	JUGLIN	ψου.υυ	
671	DC Power Cable Rack	Per 2-Duct	S8GES		\$7,386.71
	Fiber Cable Rack	Per 1-Duct	S8GET		\$4,711.89
	Interconnection Arrangement (Copper) Racking	Per 2-Duct	S8GEU		\$5,545.50
	INTERCONNECTION COSTS: ILEC TO CLEC CONNECTION				
	Voice Grade Arrangement	100 Copper Pairs	S8GEA	\$6.19	\$1,371.93
	Voice Grade Arrangement	100 Shielded Pairs	S8GEB	\$6.19	\$1,371.93
678	DS1 Arrangement - DCS	28 DS1	S8GDN	\$439.98	\$2,341.45
	DS1 Arrangement - DSX	28 DS1	S8GDS	\$35.04	\$2,341.45
	DS3 Arrangement - DCS	1 DS3	S8GDY	\$242.36	\$598.33
	DS3 Arrangement - DSX	1 DS3	S8GD3	\$12.36	\$598.33
	Fiber Arrangement	12 Fiber Pairs(24 Fiber Strands)	S8GEG	\$8.25	\$3,751.22
683	OLEO PROVICIONED EACH ITIES & FOLIPMENT.				
684	CLEC-PROVISIONED FACILITIES & EQUIPMENT: ADJACENT OFF-SITE				
	PLANNING				
	Planning	Per Request	NRFA3		\$1,254.32
	CONDUIT				, ,
688	Conduit Space	Per Innerduct	S8GEW	\$1.17	
	INTERCONNECTION COSTS:				
690	ILEC TO CLEC CONNECTION	900 DS0 (Hole, Racking, MDF) (CLEC Vendor Pulls and			
691	Voice Grade/DS0 Arrangement	Installs Cable)	S8GF5	\$311.43	
001	Voice Grado/2007 mangement	28 DS1 (Hole, Racking, DCS) (CLEC Vendor Pulls and	00010	φοτιτιο	
692	DS1 Arrangement - DCS	Installs Cable) 28 DS1 (Hole, Racking, DSX) (CLEC Vendor Pulls and	S8GF6	\$439.96	
693	DS1 Arrangement - DSX	Installs Cable)	S8GF7	\$35.03	
694	DS1 Arrangement - MDF	450 DS1 (Hole, Racking, MDF) (CLEC Vendor Pulls and Installs Cable)	S8GF8	\$311.43	
034	DST Affaitgement - IVIDI	12 Fiber Pairs (Hole, Racking, FDF) (CLEC Vendor Pulls	30010	φ311.43	
	Fiber Arrangement	and Installs Cable)	S8GF9	\$9.02	
696	AT&T-PROVISIONED FACILITIES & EQUIPMENT:				
697	ADJACENT OFF-SITE				
	PLANNING				
	Planning	Per Request	NRFA3		\$1,254.32
	CONDUIT			*	
	Conduit Space	Per Innerduct	S8GEW	\$1.17	
	INTERCONNECTION COSTS: ILEC TO CLEC CONNECTION				
	Voice Grade/DS0 Arrangement	900 DS0	S8GEC	\$311.43	\$485.31
	DS1 Arrangement - DCS	28 DS1	S8GDO	\$439.96	\$1,830.99
706	DS1 Arrangement - DSX	28 DS1	S8GDT	\$35.03	\$1,830.99
	DS1 Arrangement - MDF	450 DS1	S8GDU	\$311.43	\$485.31
	Fiber Arrangement	12 Fiber Pairs (24 Fiber Strands)	S8GEH	\$9.02	\$3,370.20
709	DATES AND SUADOES TO T				
	RATES AND CHARGES FOR				
	COMPLETE SPACE DISCONTINUANCE	Dor Request	NDEV4		\$ 500.05
	Application Fee Project Management Fee – Complete Space Discontinuance	Per Request	NRFX1 NRFX2		\$503.95 \$2,883.10
	Remove Fiber Jumpers	Per linear foot	NRFX2		\$18.79
	Remove Fiber Cables	Per linear foot	NRFX4		\$14.43
716	Remove VF/DS0 Cable	Per linear foot	NRFX5		\$2.60
717	Remove DS1 Cable	Per linear foot	NRFX6		\$4.89
	Remove DS3 Cable (Coax)	Per linear foot	NRFX7		\$3.57
	Remove Timing Cable	Per Request	NRFX8		\$9.64
	Remove Power Cable-50AMP feed & below Remove Power Cable-100AMP feed & above	Per linear foot Per linear foot	NRFX9 NRFXA		\$24.76 \$22.73
_	Remove Cage Grounding Material	Each grounding lead & ground bar	NRFXB		\$1,462.85
	-	- -			

Line	Product Type	Rate Element Description	USOC	Current Monthly Recurring Rate	Current Non- Recurring Rate (Initial)
	Remove Fiber Entrance Cable	Per cable removal job	NRFXC		\$1,664.00
724	Infrastructure Maps & Records	Per cable removal job	NRFXD		\$104.00
725	Engineering Work Order	Per cable removal job	NRFXE		\$104.00
726	Work Group Information Distribution	Per cable removal job	NRFXF		\$104.00
727	Restore Floor Tile – per Standard Bay	Per Standard Bay	NRFXG		\$71.79
728	Floor Restoration Contractor Trip Charge	Per trip	NRFXH		\$144.63
729	Restore Floor Tile	Per Non-Standard Bay	NRFXJ		\$81.53
730		·			
731	RATES AND CHARGES FOR				
732	SPACE REASSIGNMENT/RESTENCILING				
	Application Fee	Per Request	NRFXK		\$503.95
	Project Management Fee – Space Reassignment	Per Request	NRFXL		\$2,883.10
	Restencil DS0/DSL Block	Per 100 pair block	NRFXM		\$15.33
	Restencil DS1 Block	Per 28 DS1s	NRFXN		\$6.02
737	Restencil DS3 Coax Cable	Per cable	NRFXO		\$4.90
	Restencil Fiber Cable Block	Per 12 pair cable	NRFXP		\$91.95
	Restencil Fiber Jumper Block	Per 4 jumpers	NRFXQ		\$61.30
740	Restencil Power and tag cables	Per 1-4 feeds	NRFXR		\$107.28
	Restencil Timing Source and tag cable	Per cable	NRFXS		\$122.60
	Timing Record Book Update	Per element	NRFXT		\$45.98
743	Interconnection Records Update	Per element	NRFXU		\$296.61
744	Power Records Update	Per element	NRFXV		\$355.94
745	Vendor Engineering	Per Space Reassignment job	NRFXW		\$711.88
746	<u> </u>	,			
747	RATES AND CHARGES FOR				
748	POWER REDUCTION (CABLE REMOVAL)				
	Application Fee	Per Request	NRFXX		\$503.95
	Project Management Fee - Power Reduction(cable removal)	Per Request	NRFXY		\$2,220.45
	Remove Power Cable-50AMP feed & below	Per linear foot	NRFXZ		\$24.76
752	Remove Power Cable-100AMP feed & above	Per linear foot	NRFY1		\$22.73
753					
754	RATES AND CHARGES FOR				
	POWER REDUCTION (REFUSING ONLY)				
	Application Fee	Per Request	NRFY2		\$503.95
	Project Management Fee – Power Refusing Only	50AMP A&B feeds & below	NRFY3		\$1,562.80
	Project Management Fee – Power Refusing Only	100AMP A&B feeds & above	NRFY4		\$2,004.57
759	Power Fuse Reductions on Company BDFB	50AMP A&B feeds & below	NRFY5		\$367.81
760	Restencil Power and tag cables	Per 1-4 feeds	NRFY6		\$107.28
761	Power Records Update	Per element	NRFY7		\$355.94
762		Per Space Reassignment job	NRFY8		\$711.88
763	Power Fuse Reductions on Power Board	100AMP A&B feeds & above	NRFY9		\$490.41
764	Restencil Power and tag cables	Per 1-4 feeds	NRFYA		\$107.28
765	Power Records Update	Per element	NRFYB		\$355.94
766	Vendor Engineering	Per Space Reassignment job	NRFYC		\$711.88
767					
768	RATES AND CHARGES FOR				
769	INTERCONNECTION TERMINATION REDUCTION				
	Application Fee	Per Request	NRFYD		\$503.95
	Project Management Fee – Interconnection Cable Reduction	Per Request	NRFYE		\$2,441.33
	Remove VF/DS0 Cable	Per linear foot	NRFYF		\$2.60
	Remove DS1 Cable	Per linear foot	NRFYG		\$4.89
	Remove DS3 Cable (Coax)	Per linear foot	NRFYH		\$3.57
	Remove Fiber Cables	Per linear foot	NRFYJ		\$14.43
776	Remove Fiber Jumpers	Per linear foot	NRFYK		\$18.79

Line IN	_			Recurring		ecurring
		Generic Rates	USOC	Monthly	First	Additional
		NORK ELEMENTS				
_	oops					
5		2-Wire Analog - Rural (Rate Class 1) /3/	U2HX1	\$ 11.50		prices below
6		2-Wire Analog - Suburban (Rate Class 2) /3/	U2HX2	\$ 12.50		prices below
7		2-Wire Analog - Metro (Rate Class 3) /3/	U2HX3	\$ 12.00		prices below
8		2-Wir Ground Start, DID/Reverse Battery - Rural (Rate Class 1)	U2WX1	\$ 9.57		prices below
9		2-Wire Ground Start, DID/Reverse Battery - Suburban (Rate Class 2)	U2WX2	\$ 8.90		prices below
10		2-Wire Ground Start, DID/Reverse Battery - Metro (Rate Class 3)	U2WX3	\$ 8.84		prices below
11		2-Wire Ground Start, PBX - Rural (Rate Class 1) /3/	U2JX1	\$ 11.67		prices below
12		2-Wire Ground Start, PBX - Suburban (Rate Class 2) /3/	U2JX2	\$ 13.01		prices below
13		2-Wire Ground Start, PBX - Metro (Rate Class 3) /3/	U2JX3	\$ 12.63	See NRC	prices below
14		2-Wire COPTS Coin - Rural (Rate Class 1) /3/	U2CX1	\$ 12.00		prices below
15		2-Wire COPTS Coin - Suburban (Rate Class 2) /3/	U2CX2	\$ 13.46	See NRC	prices below
16		2-Wire COPTS Coin - Metro (Rate Class 3) /3/	U2CX3	\$ 13.07	See NRC	prices below
17		2-Wire EKL - Rural (Rate Class 1) /3/	U2KX1	\$ 13.17		prices below
18		2-Wire EKL - Suburban (Rate Class 2) /3/	U2KX2	\$ 15.09	See NRC	prices below
19		2-Wire EKL - Metro (Rate Class 3) /3/	U2KX3	\$ 14.66	See NRC	prices below
20		Conditioning for dB Loss				
21		4-Wire Analog - Rural (Rate Class 1) /3/	U4HX1	\$ 27.28		prices below
22		4-Wire Analog - Suburban (Rate Class 2) /3/	U4HX2	\$ 31.49		prices below
23		4-Wire Analog - Metro (Rate Class 3) /3/	U4HX3	\$ 30.59		prices below
24		2-Wire Digital - Rural (Rate Class 1) /3/	U2QX1	\$ 16.00		prices below
25		2-Wire Digital - Suburban (Rate Class 2) /3/	U2QX2	\$ 19.48		prices below
26		2-Wire Digital - Metro (Rate Class 3) /3/	U2QX3	\$ 18.19		prices below
27		DS1 Loop - Rural (Rate Class 1) /3/	4U1X1	\$ 37.04		prices below
28		DS1 Loop - Suburban (Rate Class 2) /3/	4U1X2	\$ 39.35		prices below
29		DS1 Loop - Metro (Rate Class 3) /3/	4U1X3	\$ 46.10		prices below
30	_	DS3 Loop - Rural (Rate Class 1) /3/	U4D31	\$ 469.53		prices below
31		DS3 Loop - Suburban (Rate Class 2) /3/	U4D32	\$ 447.20		prices below
32		DS3 Loop - Metro (Rate Class 3) /3/	U4D33	\$ 431.98	See NRC	prices below
33						
_		apable Loops				
35	2-	Wire xDSL Loop				1
36		PSD #1 - 2-Wire xDSL Loop Rate Class 1- Rural /3/	2SLA1	\$ 9.33		prices below
37		PSD #1 - 2-Wire xDSL Loop Rate Class 2- Suburban /3/	2SLA2	\$ 10.45		prices below
38		PSD #1 - 2-Wire xDSL Loop Rate Class 3- Metro /3/	2SLA3	\$ 9.84	See NRC	prices below
39						
40		PSD #2 - 2-Wire xDSL Loop Rate Class 1- Rural /3/	2SLC1	\$ 9.33		prices below
41		PSD #2 - 2-Wire xDSL Loop Rate Class 2- Suburban /3/	2SLC2	\$ 10.45		prices below
42		PSD #2 - 2-Wire xDSL Loop Rate Class 3- Metro /3/	2SLC3	\$ 9.84	See NRC	prices below
43						
44		PSD #3 - 2-Wire xDSL Loop Rate Class 1- Rural /3/	2SLB1	\$ 9.33	See NRC	prices below
45		PSD #3 - 2-Wire xDSL Loop Rate Class 2- Suburban /3/	2SLB2	\$ 10.45	See NRC	prices below
46		PSD #3 - 2-Wire xDSL Loop Rate Class 3- Metro /3/	2SLB3	\$ 9.84	See NRC	prices below
47						
48		PSD #4 - 2-Wire xDSL Loop Rate Class 1- Rural /3/	2SLD1	\$ 9.33		prices below
49		PSD #4 - 2-Wire xDSL Loop Rate Class 2- Suburban /3/	2SLD2	\$ 10.45		prices below
50		PSD #4 - 2-Wire xDSL Loop Rate Class 3- Metro /3/	2SLD3	\$ 9.84	See NRC	prices below
51						
52		PSD #5 - 2-Wire xDSL Loop Rate Class 1- Rural /3/	UWRA1	\$ 9.33		prices below
53		PSD #5 - 2-Wire xDSL Loop Rate Class 2- Suburban /3/	UWRA2	\$ 10.45		prices below
54		PSD #5 - 2-Wire xDSL Loop Rate Class 3- Metro /3/	UWRA3	\$ 9.84	See NRC	prices below
55						
56		PSD #7 - 2-Wire xDSL Loop Rate Class 1- Rural /3/	2SLF1	\$ 9.33		prices below
57		PSD #7 - 2-Wire xDSL Loop Rate Class 2- Suburban /3/	2SLF2	\$ 10.45		prices below
58		PSD #7 - 2-Wire xDSL Loop Rate Class 3- Metro /3/	2SLF3	\$ 9.84	See NRC	prices below
59	4-1	Wire xDSL Loop				L
60	+	PSD #3 - 4-Wire xDSL Loop Rate Class 1- Rural /3/	4SL11	\$ 16.95		prices below
61	_	PSD #3 - 4-Wire xDSL Loop Rate Class 2- Suburban /3/	4SL12	\$ 19.08		prices below
62	_	PSD #3 - 4-Wire xDSL Loop Rate Class 3- Metro /3/	4SL13	\$ 18.18	See NRC	prices below
63		Described and				
		Capable Loop	10/554	e 0.00	0 1150	prison halan
65		SL Loop Class 1 - Rural /3/	UY5F1	\$ 9.33		prices below
66		SL Loop Class 2 - Suburban /3/	UY5F2	\$ 10.45		prices below
67	טון	SL Loop Class 3 - Metro /3/	UY5F3	\$ 9.84	See NRC	prices below
68	O T					1
	ST	as 9 Station Transfer (I ST) performed at CODOL AND	LIBOLD	NI/A	0 105.55	1
70	Lir	ne & Station Transfer (LST) performed on CODSLAM Loop	URCLD	N/A	\$ 165.26	
71		Ouglification Process				1
_		Qualification Process	NIDOO!	N//A	**	A1/-
73		pop Qualification Process - Mechanized	NR98U	N/A	\$0.00	N/A
74	Lo	pop Qualification Process - Manual	NRBXU	N/A	TBD	N/A
75	DC.	Conditioning				1
		Conditioning			_	-
77	DS	SL Conditioning Options - >12KFT	NDE:	N//0		
78	+	Removal of Repeater Options (per unit removed)	NRBXV	N/A	\$ 24.70	N/A
79		Removal Excessive Bridged Tap Option (per unit removed)	NRBXW	N/A	\$ 16.09	N/A
80		Removal of Load Coil (per unit removed)	NRBXZ	N/A	\$ 16.18	N/A
81	4_	L CALL N				1
82	Re	emoval of All or Non-excessive Bridged Tap (RABT) - MMP				
83		Removal of Non-excessive Bridged Tap DSL loops >0Kft. And <17.5Kft.	NRMRJ	None	\$ 212.42	
84		Removal of All Bridged Tap DSL Loops 12Kft. To 17.5Kft.	NRMRP	None	\$ 549.92	
85		Removal of Non-excessive Bridged Tap DSL loops >17.5Kft DSL Loops - per element incremental	NRMRS	None	\$ 212.42	
86	$\bot \Gamma$	Removal of All Bridged Tap DSL loops >17.5KFt per element incremental	NRMRM	None	\$ 212.42	
87			-			
00 1.		Non-Recurring Charges (Excluding DS3)				
		es/Bus Analog/2-W Digital Loop, Initial Request, Install /3/	SEPUP	N/A	\$ 6.83	N/A
89 90		es/Bus Analog/2-W Digital Loop, Initial Request, Disconnect /3/	NKCG6		\$ 4.29	

		September 14, 2007					
Line	IND	DIANA		Recurring		Non-R	ecurring
2	ΔТЯ	&T Generic Rates	USOC	Monthly		First	Additional
91		Disconnect Service Order Charge	NR9OE	, ,	\$	4.29	/ tadition a
92		Res/Bus Analog/2-W Digital Loop, Subsequent Request /3/	REAH9	N/A	\$	6.83	N/A
93		Res/Bus Analog/2-W Digital Loop, subsequent Request 13/	NR9UP	IN/A	\$	6.43	IN/A
94		Res/Bus Analog/2-W Digital Loop, record Request 13/	SEPUC	N/A	\$	22.48	N/A
95		Res/Bus Analog/2-W Digital Loop Line Connection Charge, Initial, Disconnect / 3/	NKCG7	IN/A	\$	7.42	IN/A
96		UNE Analog Loop Disconnect Charge Per Termination	NR9OG		\$	7.42	
97		Res/Bus Analog/2-W Digital Loop Line Connection Charge, Additional, Install / 3/	1CRG7		φ	1.42	\$ 15.55
98		Line Connection Add or Change	REAH5	N/A	-		
		Res/Bus Standalone Line Connection Charge, Additional, Disconnect / 3/		N/A	_		
99	/ */	Res/Bus Standarone Line Connection Charge, Additional, Disconnect / 3/	NKCG5		_		\$ 4.81
	1*1	DS1 Service Provisioning, Initial, Install /3/	1CRG1		\$	142.36	
		DS1 Service Provisioning, Initial, ristan 73/ DS1 Service Provisioning, Initial, Disconnect /3/	NKCG1		\$	20.51	
					þ.	20.51	¢ 00.00
		DS1 Service Provisioning, Additional, Install /3/	1CRG2		-		\$ 96.33
-		<u> </u>	NKCG2				\$ 16.25
105		DS1 Loop, Administrative Activity, Install /3/	NR9OR		\$	10.65	
106		DS1 Loop, Administrative Activity, Disconnect /3/	NR9OT		\$	4.86	
107							
		3 Loop Non-Recurring Charges	1/2-21/		-		
109		Administrative /3/	NR9OY	N/A	\$	10.65	N/A
110		Design & Central Office	NR901	N/A	\$	525.79	N/A
111		Customer Connection	NR903	N/A	\$	187.37	N/A
		DS3 Service Provisioning, Initial, Install /3/	1CRG3		\$	151.68	
113		DS3 Service Provisioning, Initial, Disconnect /3/	NKCG3		\$	20.89	
114	/ */	DS3 Service Provisioning, Additional, Install /3/	1CRG4				\$ 70.41
115	/ */	DS3 Service Provisioning, Additional, Disconnect /3/	NKCG4				\$ 16.63
116		DS3 Loop, Administrative Activity, Disconnect /3/	NR9OZ		\$	4.86	
117			7		1		
	SUF	B-LOOPS					
119		ECS to SAI sub-loop					
120		2-Wire Analog - Rate Group 3	PENDING	\$ 1.73		See NRC	orices below
121		2-Wire Analog - Rate Group 2	PENDING	\$ 1.73	1		orices below
122		2-Wire Analog - Rate Group 2	PENDING	\$ 3.17	1		orices below
123		4-Wire Analog - Rate Group 3	PENDING	\$ 3.44	-		orices below
					-		
124		4-Wire Analog - Rate Group 2	PENDING	\$ 2.48	-		orices below
125		4-Wire Analog - Rate Group 1	PENDING	\$ 6.32	_		orices below
126		2-Wire DSL - Rate Group 3	PENDING	\$ 1.73	_		orices below
127		2-Wire DSL - Rate Group 2	PENDING	\$ 1.24			orices below
128		2-Wire DSL - Rate Group 1	PENDING	\$ 3.17			orices below
129		4-Wire DSL - Rate Group 3	PENDING	\$ 3.44			orices below
130		4-Wire DSL - Rate Group 2	PENDING	\$ 2.48		See NRC	orices below
131		4-Wire DSL - Rate Group 1	PENDING	\$ 6.32		See NRC	orices below
132		ECS to Terminal sub-loop					
133		2-Wire Analog - Rate Group 3	PENDING	\$ 5.71		See NRC	orices below
134		2-Wire Analog - Rate Group 2	PENDING	\$ 5.95		See NRC	orices below
135		2-Wire Analog - Rate Group 1	PENDING	\$ 8.02		See NRC	orices below
136		4-Wire Analog - Rate Group 3	PENDING	\$ 11.45			orices below
137		4-Wire Analog - Rate Group 2	PENDING	\$ 11.92			orices below
138		4-Wire Analog - Rate Group 1	PENDING	\$ 15.99			orices below
139		2-Wire DSL - Rate Group 3	PENDING	\$ 5.71			orices below
140		2-Wire DSL - Rate Group 2	PENDING	\$ 5.95			orices below
141		2-Wire DSL - Rate Group 1	PENDING	\$ 8.02	-		orices below
142		4-Wire DSL - Rate Group 3	PENDING	\$ 11.45	-		orices below
143		4-Wire DSL - Rate Group 2	PENDING	\$ 11.92	-		orices below
144		4-Wire DSL - Rate Group 1	PENDING	\$ 15.99	-		orices below
145		ECS to NID sub-loop	FEINDING	φ 15.99	-	See NICC	Dires below
146		2-Wire Analog - Rate Group 3	PENDING	\$ 6.47	-	Coo NDC	orices below
146		2-Wire Analog - Rate Group 3 2-Wire Analog - Rate Group 2			-1		orices below orices below
			PENDING		-1		
148		2-Wire Analog - Rate Group 1	PENDING	\$ 8.75	-		orices below
149		4-Wire Analog - Rate Group 3	PENDING	\$ 12.93	-		orices below
150		4-Wire Analog - Rate Group 2	PENDING	\$ 13.46			orices below
151		4-Wire Analog - Rate Group 1	PENDING	\$ 17.51			orices below
152		2-Wire DSL - Rate Group 3	PENDING	\$ 6.47			orices below
153		2-Wire DSL - Rate Group 2	PENDING	\$ 6.72			orices below
154		2-Wire DSL - Rate Group 1	PENDING	\$ 8.75	-		orices below
155		4-Wire DSL - Rate Group 3	PENDING	\$ 12.93			orices below
156		4-Wire DSL - Rate Group 2	PENDING	\$ 13.46			orices below
157		4-Wire DSL - Rate Group 1	PENDING	\$ 17.51		See NRC	orices below
158		SAI to Terminal sub-loop					
159		2-Wire Analog - Rate Group 3	PENDING	\$ 4.85			orices below
160		2-Wire Analog - Rate Group 2	PENDING	\$ 5.56			orices below
161		2-Wire Analog - Rate Group 1	PENDING	\$ 5.90			orices below
162	L	4-Wire Analog - Rate Group 3	PENDING	\$ 9.75		See NRC	orices below
163		4-Wire Analog - Rate Group 2	PENDING	\$ 11.13		See NRC	orices below
164		4-Wire Analog - Rate Group 1	PENDING	\$ 11.77		See NRC	orices below
165		2-Wire DSL - Rate Group 3	PENDING	\$ 4.85			orices below
166		2-Wire DSL - Rate Group 2	PENDING	\$ 5.56			orices below
167		2-Wire DSL - Rate Group 1	PENDING	\$ 5.90	1		orices below
168		4-Wire DSL - Rate Group 3	PENDING	\$ 9.75	1		orices below
169		4-Wire DSL - Rate Group 3	PENDING	\$ 11.13	1		orices below
170		4-Wire DSL - Rate Group 2 4-Wire DSL - Rate Group 1	PENDING	\$ 11.77	-		orices below
170		SAI to NID sub-loop	FEINDING	Ψ 11.//	-1	JEE INKU	PLIOES DEIOM
			DEVIDATO	¢ 5.00	-1	0 1100	riago halann
172		2-Wire Analog - Rate Group 3	PENDING	\$ 5.60			orices below
173		2-Wire Analog - Rate Group 2	PENDING	\$ 6.33			orices below
174		2-Wire Analog - Rate Group 1	PENDING	\$ 6.65	_		orices below
175		4-Wire Analog - Rate Group 3	PENDING	\$ 11.24	_		orices below
176		4-Wire Analog - Rate Group 2	PENDING	\$ 12.65	_		orices below
177		4-Wire Analog - Rate Group 1	PENDING	\$ 13.26	_		orices below
178		2-Wire DSL - Rate Group 3	PENDING	\$ 5.60	1	See NRC	orices below

			September 14, 2007						
Line	IND	IANA				Recurring	l	Non-R	ecurring
2	AT8	&T Gene	eric Rates	USOC		Monthly		First	Additional
179			2-Wire DSL - Rate Group 2	PENDING	\$	6.33		See NRC	prices below
180			2-Wire DSL - Rate Group 1	PENDING	\$	6.65		See NRC	prices below
181			4-Wire DSL - Rate Group 3	PENDING	\$	11.24		See NRC	prices below
182			4-Wire DSL - Rate Group 2	PENDING	\$	12.65			prices below
183			4-Wire DSL - Rate Group 1	PENDING	\$	13.26		See NRC	prices below
184			to NID sub-loop		_				
185			2-Wire Analog - Rate Group 3	PENDING	\$	1.23			prices below
186			2-Wire Analog - Rate Group 2	PENDING	\$	1.22			prices below
187 188			2-Wire Analog - Rate Group 1 4-Wire Analog - Rate Group 3	PENDING PENDING	\$	1.22 2.49			prices below prices below
189			4-Wire Analog - Rate Group 3	PENDING	\$	2.49			prices below prices below
190			4-Wire Analog - Rate Group 1	PENDING	\$	2.43			prices below
191			2-Wire DSL - Rate Group 3	PENDING	\$	1.23			prices below
192			2-Wire DSL - Rate Group 2	PENDING	\$	1.22			prices below
193			2-Wire DSL - Rate Group 1	PENDING	\$	1.22		See NRC	prices below
194			4-Wire DSL - Rate Group 3	PENDING	\$	2.49		See NRC	prices below
195			4-Wire DSL - Rate Group 2	PENDING	\$	2.48		See NRC	prices below
196			4-Wire DSL - Rate Group 1	PENDING	\$	2.43		See NRC	prices below
197		NID sub	-loop element						
198			2-Wire Analog - Rate Group 3	PENDING	\$	0.16			prices below
199			2-Wire Analog - Rate Group 2	PENDING	\$	0.16			prices below
200			2-Wire Analog - Rate Group 1	PENDING	\$	0.16			prices below
201	\vdash		4-Wire Analog - Rate Group 3	PENDING PENDING	\$	0.32			prices below
202	H		4-Wire Analog - Rate Group 2 4-Wire Analog - Rate Group 1	PENDING	\$	0.32 0.32			prices below prices below
203	H		2-Wire DSL - Rate Group 3	PENDING	\$	0.32			prices below prices below
205			2-Wire DSL - Rate Group 3	PENDING	\$	0.16			prices below prices below
206			2-Wire DSL - Rate Group 1	PENDING	\$	0.16			prices below
207	H		4-Wire DSL - Rate Group 3	PENDING	\$	0.32			prices below
208			4-Wire DSL - Rate Group 2	PENDING	\$	0.32			prices below
209			4-Wire DSL - Rate Group 1	PENDING	\$	0.32			prices below
210			2-Wire ISDN Compatible - Rate Group 3	PENDING	\$	0.16		See NRC	prices below
211			2-Wire ISDN Compatible - Rate Group 2	PENDING	\$	0.16			prices below
212			2-Wire ISDN Compatible - Rate Group 1	PENDING	\$	0.16		See NRC	prices below
213			pp Non-Recurring Charges						
214			2-Wire Analog Sub-Loop	PENDING	-			\$ 185.80	
215			4-Wire Analog Sub-Loop	PENDING				\$ 186.65	
216 217			2-Wire xDSL Digital Sub-Loop 4-Wire xDSL Digital Sub-Loop	PENDING PENDING				\$ 214.54 \$ 218.09	
218			2-Wire ISDN Digital Sub-Loop	PENDING				\$ 236.77	
219		Service	Order Charge	1 LINDING	-			ψ 230.77	
220			Establish, per occasion	PENDING				\$ 14.57	
221			Add or change, per occasion	PENDING				\$ 14.57	
222		Line Co	nnection Charge						
223			per occasion	PENDING				\$ 29.33	
224									
225		ss Conn	<u>ects</u>		L				
226		2-Wire		CXCT2	\$	0.14		N/A	N/A
227 228		4-Wire		CXCT4 CXCDX	\$	0.26		N/A N/A	N/A N/A
229		DS1/LT1 DS3/LT3		CXC8X	\$	0.36 0.66		N/A N/A	N/A
230			D. LOOP Cross-Connect to Collocation	CXCBX	\$	19.14		N/A	N/A
231		D03 0.C	2. LOOF Cross-Connect to Conocation	СЛОВЛ	Ψ	13.14		IN/A	IV/A
232		Interoffi	ce Transport:						
233		DS1	Interoffice Mileage Termination - Per Point of Termination - All Zones	CZ4X1-X3	\$	11.10		N/A	N/A
234			Interoffice Mileage - Per Mile - All Zones	1YZX1-X3	\$	1.65		N/A	N/A
235		DS3	Interoffice Mileage Termination - Per Point of Termination - All Zones	CZ4W1-W3	\$	106.79		N/A	N/A
236	Ш		Interoffice Mileage - Per Mile - All Zones	1YZB1-B3	\$	28.62		N/A	N/A
237	Ļ		(1				
			xtended Loop (EEL) Service Order per LSR	NIKOAD	1			0.00	
			ic, Analog/2-Wire Digital Loop, Establishment Request, Install /3/ ic, Analog/2-Wire Digital Loop, Establishment Request, Disconnect /3/	NKCAR NKCAS	1			\$ 6.89 \$ 4.20	
240			ic, Analog/2-Wire Digital Loop, Establishment Request, Disconnect 13/	NKCAS	H			ψ 4.20	\$ 6.14
241			Analog/2-Wire Digital Loop, Subsequent Order 13/ Analog/2-Wire Digital Loop, Establishment Request, Install /3/	NKCAU	H			\$ 51.78	0.14
:-			Analog/2-Wire Digital Loop, Establishment Request, Disconnect /3/	NKCAU	t			\$ 34.80	
244			Analog/2-Wire Digital Loop, Subsequent Order /3/	NKCAW	t			350	\$ 48.55
			ic, DS1 Loop, Establishment Request, Install /3/	NKCAX	Ī			\$ 11.39	
246			ic, DS1 Loop, Establishment Request, Disconnect /3/	NKCAY				\$ 6.00	
247			ic, DS1 Loop, Subsequent Order /3/	NKCAZ					\$ 6.14
			DS1 Loop, Establishment Request, Install /3/	NKCB1	L			\$ 57.23	
249			DS1 Loop, Establishment Request, Disconnect /3/	NKCB2				\$ 34.80	
			DS1 Loop, Subsequent Order /3/	NKCB3	1				\$ 48.55
			ic, DS1 or DS3 Transport, Establishment Request, Install /3/	PENDING	1			\$ 12.63	
252 253			ic, DS1 or DS3 Transport, Establishment Request, Disconnect /3/ DS1 or DS3 Transport, Establishment Request, Install /3/	PENDING PENDING	1			\$ 6.69 \$ 60.35	
253			DS1 or DS3 Transport, Establishment Request, Install 13/ DS1 or DS3 Transport, Establishment Request, Disconnect 13/	PENDING PENDING	1			\$ 60.35	
			ic, Non-channelized DS1 EEL, Establishment Request, Install /3/	NKCB4	1			\$ 35.48 \$ 11.39	
			ic, Non-channelized DS1 EEL, Establishment Request, Disconnect /3/	NKCB5	l –			\$ 6.00	
			Non-channelized DS1 EEL, Establishment Request, Install /3/	NKCB6	t			\$ 57.23	
258			Non-channelized DS1 EEL, Establishment Request, Disconnect /3/	NKCB7				\$ 34.80	
259			ic, CO Multiplexing, DS1 to Voice, Establishment Request, Install /3/	PENDING	l			\$ 12.63	
			ic, CO Multiplexing. DS1 to Voice, Establishment Request, Disconnect /3/	PENDING				\$ 6.69	
261		Manual,	CO Multiplexing, DS1 to Voice, Establishment Request, Install /3/	PENDING				\$ 60.35	
262	/* /	Manual,	CO Multiplexing, DS1 to Voice, Establishment Request, Disconnect /3/	PENDING	L			\$ 35.48	
263									

Lino	IND	DIANA		Recurring	No	a-Pocurring
-	_		HEOC	Monthly		n-Recurring
		&T Generic Rates	USOC	Worthing	First	Additional
		hanced Extended Loop (EEL) New Combination per Element	NUCODO			07
		2-Wire Analog Loop Connection, Initial, Install /3/	NKCB8		\$ 91.	
		2 Wire Analog Loop Connection, Initial, Disconnect /3/ 2-Wire Analog Loop Connection, Additional, Install /3/	NKCB9		\$ 15	
		2-Wire Analog Loop Connection, Additional, Install /3/	NKCBA NKCBB			\$ 66.36 \$ 10.55
269			NKCBC		\$ 93	
270		4-Wire Analog Loop Connection, Initial, Install /3/ 4-Wire Analog Loop Connection, Initial, Disconnect /3/	NKCBD	+	\$ 93	
		4-Wire Analog Loop Connection, Initial, Disconnect 13/	NKCBE		\$ 17.	
271 272		4-Wire Analog Loop Connection, Additional, Disconnect /3/	NKCBF			\$ 67.89 \$ 12.11
		• •			6 400	
274		2-Wire Digital Loop Connection, Initial, Install /3/	NKCBG NKCBH		\$ 100. \$ 14	
			NKCBJ		\$ 14	
276		2-Wire Digital Loop Connection, Additional, Install /3/	NKCBK			\$ 66.20 \$ 10.05
_		3 3			£ 440	•
		4-Wire Digital Loop Connection, Initial, Install /3/	NKCBL		\$ 149	
		4-Wire Digital Loop Connection, Initial, Disconnect /3/	NKCBM		\$ 24	
		4-Wire Digital Loop Connection, Additional, Install /3/	NKCBN			\$ 101.19
		4-Wire Digital Loop Connection, Additional, Disconnect /3/	NKCBO		e 00	\$ 19.77
		CO Multiplexing, DS1 to Voice, Initial, Install /3/	PENDING		\$ 89	
		CO Multiplexing, DS1 to Voice, Initial, Disconnect /3/	PENDING		\$ 20	
		CO Multiplexing, DS1 to Voice, Additional, Install /3/	PENDING			\$ 47.86
284		CO Multiplexing, DS1 to Voice, Additional, Disconnect /3/	PENDING			\$ 15.71
		DS1 Interoffice Dedicated Transport Collocated, Initial, Install /3/	PENDING		\$ 148	
		DS1 Interoffice Dedicated Transport Collocated, Initial, Disconnect /3/	PENDING		\$ 42	
287		DS Interoffice Dedicated Transport Collocated, Additional, Install /3/	PENDING			\$ 104.44
288		DS1 Interoffice Dedicated Transport Collocated, Additional, Disconnect /3/	PENDING			\$ 34.03
289		4-Wire DS1 Digital Loop to DS1 Interoffice Dedicated Transport Collocated, Initial, Install /3/	NKCBT		\$ 199	34
290		4-Wire DS1 Digital Loop to DS1 Interoffice Dedicated Transport Collocated, Initial, disconnect /3/	NKCBU		\$ 42	37
291	/*/	4-Wire DS1 Digital Loop to DS1 Interoffice Dedicated Transport Collocated, Add'l, install	NKCBV			\$ 128.38
292	/* /	4-Wire DS1 Digital Loop to DS1 Interoffice Dedicated Transport, collocated, Addtl, disconnect /3/	NKCBW			\$ 34.03
293		DS3 Interoffice Dedicated Transport Collocated, Initial, Install /3/	PENDING		\$ 158	
294		DS3 Interoffice Dedicated Transport Collocated, Initial, Disconnect /3/	PENDING	<u> </u>	\$ 42	
295		DS3 Interoffice Dedicated Transport Collocated, Initial, Disconnect 73/	PENDING		7 72	\$ 82.93
		DS3 Interoffice Dedicated Transport Collocated, Additional, disconnect /3/	PENDING			\$ 34.03
297		Clear Channel Capability, Initial, Install /3/	NKCC6		\$ 89	
298		Clear Channel Capability, Additional, Install /3/	NKCC7		\$ 09	\$ 24.26
299	′ ′	Clear Charmer Capability, Additional, Install 131	INICOT	+		φ 24.20
	Sno	ecial Access to One Conversion per Activity				
		Channelized Facility from Cage, DS1 , Design and Coordination Charge /3/	NKCC9		\$ 83	60
			PENDING		N/A	.03
302		Channelized Facility from Cage, DS1 ,Demarcation Re-Tag Charge /3/				0.4
		Channelized Facility from Cage, DS3, Design and Coordination Charge /3/	NKCCA		\$ 66	.04
-		Channelized Facility from Cage, DS3, Demarcation Re-Tag Charge /3/	PENDING		N/A	
305		Channelized Facility from Cage, DSO, Design and Coordination Charge /3/	PENDING			73
306		Channelized Facility from Cage, DSO, Design and Coordination Charge /3/	NKCCB			73
		Non-Channelized Facility from Cage, DSO, Demarcation Re-Tag Charge /3/	PENDING		N/A	
308		Non-Channelized Facility from Cage, DS1, Design and Coordination Charge /3/	NKCCC			73
309	/ */	Non-Channelized Facility from Cage, DS1, Demarcation Re-Tag Charge /3/	PENDING		N/A	
310		Non-Channelized Facility from Cage, DS3, Design and Coordination Charge /3/	NKCCD		\$ 7.	73
311	/ */	Non-Channelized Facility from Cage, DS3, Demarcation Re-Tag Charge /3/	PENDING		N/A	
312	/ */	Channelized Facility from POP, DS1, Design and Coordination Charge /3/	NKCCE		\$ 83	69
313	/ */	Channelized Facility from POP, DS1, Demarcation Re-Tag Charge /3/	PENDING		N/A	
314	/ */	Channelized Facility from POP, DS3, Design and Coordination Charge /3/	NKCCF		\$ 66	64
315	/*/	Channelized Facility from POP, DS3, Demarcation Re-Tag Charge /3/	PENDING		N/A	
316	/ */	Channelized Facility from POP, DSO, Design and Coordination Charge /3/	PENDING		\$ 7.	73
317		Non-Channelized Facility from POP, DSO, Design and Coordination Charge /3/	NKCCG			73
318		Non-Channelized Facility from POP, DSO, Demarcation Re-Tag Charge /3/	PENDING		N/A	
319		Non-Channelized Facility from POP, DS1, Design and Coordination Charge /3/	NKCCH			73
		Non-Channelized Facility from POP, DS1, Demarcation Re- Tag charge /3/	PENDING		N/A	
321		Non-Channelized Facility from POP, DS3, Design and Coordination Charge /3/	NKCCJ			73
322		Non-Channelized Facility from POP, DS3, Demarcation Re-Tag Charge /3/	PENDING	 	N/A	
323			. 2.12.110	 	11//	
	Sne	ecial Access to UNE Conversions Per Circuit	1			
		Project Administrative Activity	NKCC8		\$ 21	23
326	f		1411.000	 	¥ 21	
	Мин		1			
328		DS1 to Voice Grade	QMVX1-X3	\$ 197.61	N/A	N/A
329		DS3 to DS1	QM3X1-X3	\$ 260.24	N/A N/A	N/A N/A
330	H	500.050.	GINIOV 1-VO	y 200.24	IN/A	19/7
	Dev	dicated Transport Cross Connects	1	 	+	
			CVCDV	¢ 0.00	A1/A	NI/A
332		DS1	CXCDX	\$ 0.36	N/A	N/A
333		DS3	CXCEX	\$ 0.66	N/A	N/A
	D	digated Transport Optional Foatures & Functions	1			
	_	dicated Transport Optional Features & Functions	01.7774.770		e ^-:	C4 N/A
336		DS1 Clear Channel Capability - Per 1.544 Mbps Circuit Arranged	CLYX1-X3		\$ 351.	64 N/A
337	L	diseased Transport Installation & Doors				
		dicated Transport Installation & Rearrangement Charges				47
339		DS1 Administration Charge - Per Order	ORCMX	N/A	\$ 322	
	H	Design & Central Office Connection Charge - Per Circuit	NRBCL	N/A	\$ 527.	
340		Carrier Connection Charge - Per Order	NRBBL	N/A	\$ 458	62 N/A
340 341	\vdash	P00 Alline (C. D. O.)		,	-	04
340 341 342		113522 I Administration Charge Bar Order	ORCMX	N/A	\$ 251.	
340 341 342 343		DS3 Administration Charge - Per Order	NDDCI	N/A	\$ 562	86 N/A
340 341 342 343 344		Design & Central Office Connection Charge - Per Circuit	NRBCL			
340 341 342 343 344 345		Design & Central Office Connection Charge - Per Circuit Design & Central Office Connection Charge - Per Circuit	NRBC4	N/A	\$ 562	
340 341 342 343 344 345 346		Design & Central Office Connection Charge - Per Circuit Design & Central Office Connection Charge - Per Circuit Carrier Connection Charge - Per Order	NRBC4 NRBBL		\$ 305	
340 341 342 343 344 345		Design & Central Office Connection Charge - Per Circuit Design & Central Office Connection Charge - Per Circuit	NRBC4	N/A		85 N/A
340 341 342 343 344 345 346		Design & Central Office Connection Charge - Per Circuit Design & Central Office Connection Charge - Per Circuit Carrier Connection Charge - Per Order	NRBC4 NRBBL	N/A N/A	\$ 305	85 N/A
340 341 342 343 344 345 346 347		Design & Central Office Connection Charge - Per Circuit Design & Central Office Connection Charge - Per Circuit Carrier Connection Charge - Per Order Carrier Connection Charge - Per Order	NRBC4 NRBBL	N/A N/A	\$ 305	85 N/A
340 341 342 343 344 345 346 347 348 349		Design & Central Office Connection Charge - Per Circuit Design & Central Office Connection Charge - Per Circuit Carrier Connection Charge - Per Order Carrier Connection Charge - Per Order Entrance Facilities	NRBC4 NRBBL NRBDT	N/A N/A N/A	\$ 305. \$ 305.	85 N/A 85 N/A
340 341 342 343 344 345 346 347		Design & Central Office Connection Charge - Per Circuit Design & Central Office Connection Charge - Per Circuit Carrier Connection Charge - Per Order Carrier Connection Charge - Per Order Entrance Facilities	NRBC4 NRBBL	N/A N/A	\$ 305	85 N/A

			September 14, 2007				
Line	IND	IANA			Recurring	Non-Re	ecurring
2	ΑT	&T Gene	eric Rates	USOC	Monthly	First	Additional
352			Zone 3	UEYB3	\$ 51.07	NA	NA
353	DS3		Zone 1	UEYC1	\$ 506.05	NA	NA
354	Doc		Zone 2	UEYC2	\$ 506.05	NA NA	NA NA
355							
356			Zone 3	UEYC3	\$ 665.80	NA	NA
357							
358	Dar	k Fiber					
359			l per Interoffice				
360			Dark Fiber Interoffice Termination (Per Termination per Fiber)	ULYCX	\$ 60.56	N/A	N/A
361			Dark Fiber Interoffice Mileage (Per Fiber per Foot)	ULNCF	\$ 0.02	N/A	N/A
362			Dark Fiber Interoffice Cross Connect (Per Termination per Fiber)	UKCJX	\$ 2.22	N/A	N/A
363			Per Request)	UNCJA	Φ 2.22	IN/A	IN/A
364			Dark Fiber Interoffice Transport - NRC	NR9D6	N/A	\$ 284.68	N/A
365			Dark Fiber Interoffice Transport - NNC	INICADO	IN/A	φ 204.00	IN/A
366		FIRM O	RDER (Per Fiber Strand)				
367			Administrative per Order				
368			Connect	NRB51	N/A	\$ 9.92	N/A
369			Disconnect	NR9H2	N/A	\$ 8.78	N/A
370			Connect	NRB52	N/A	\$ 276.79	N/A
371			Disconnect	NR9H3	N/A	\$ 76.07	N/A
372			Dark Fiber Interoffice Transport - NRC	14110110	14//	Ψ 10.01	14// (
373			Connect	NRB54	N/A	\$ 348.47	N/A
374	Н		Disconnect	NR9H5	N/A	\$ 139.55	N/A
375	Н			1417.0110	19/13	ų 155.55	11//
376		Routine	Modifications	1		1	
377			Routine Modifications of Existing Facilities Charge	N3RUE	N/A	ICB	N/A
378				1		1	
379	LNF	•		1			
380	Loca	al Numbe	er Portability /4/	NSR	\$0.00	N/A	
381				1			
382	Maii	ntenance	e of Service Charges	VRP	N/A	\$ 51.00	N/A
383							
384	OTI	HER_					
385		DIRECT	ORY ASSISTANCE				
386			Directory Assistance, per call	OPEN	\$0.40	N/A	N/A
387			National Directory Assistance (NDA), per call	OPEN	\$0.65	N/A	N/A
388			Reverse Directory Assistance (RDA), per call	OPEN	\$0.65	N/A	N/A
389			Business Category Search (BCS) / where applicable, per call	OPEN	\$0.65	N/A	N/A
390			Directory Assistance Call Completion (DACC), per call	OPEN	\$0.15	N/A	N/A
391							
392			OS/DA Automated Call Greeting and References / Rates				
393			Branding - Other - Initial/Subsequent Load	OPEN		\$ 1,800.00	\$ 1,800.0
394			Brand and Reference/Rate Look Up, per OS/DA call	OPEN	\$0.03	N/A	N/A
395			Branding - Facility Based - Initial/Subsequent Load	OI LIV	ψ0.00	14/1	14//
396			- Branding, per trunk group	OPEN	N/A	\$ 800.00	N/A
397			Rate Reference - Initial Load, per state, per OCN	OPEN	N/A	\$ 5,000.00	N/A
398			Rate Reference - Subsequent Load, per state, per OCN	OPEN	N/A	N/A	\$ 1,500.0
399			Trace Profession Capacidatin Educa, por State, por Cont	0. 2.1	14//	14//	Ψ 1,000.
400		OPERA	TOR SERVICES				
401			Fully Automated Call Processing, per call	OPEN	\$ 0.15	N/A	N/A
402			Operator Assisted Call Processing - All Types (Including Busy Line Verify	OI LIV	ψ 0.13	IV/A	IN/A
403			[BLV] and BLV/Emergency Interrupt [BLV/I]), per work second	OPEN	\$ 0.03	N/A	N/A
404			[BEV] and BEV/Emorgondy interrupt [BEV/I]), per work accord	OI EIV	Ψ 0.00	14/1	1471
405		DA Listi	ings				
406			ing License				
407			Option #1 Full File (all states inclusive) Non-Billable Release (no query charges)				
408			- per listing for initial load	OPEN	N/A	\$ 0.040	N/A
409	Н		- per listing for subsequent updates	OPEN	N/A	\$ 0.040	N/A
410	H		Option #2 Full File (all states inclusive) Billable Release	OI LIN	IN/FA	ψ 0.000	11//1
411	H		- per listing for initial load	OPEN	N/A	\$ 0.020	N/A
411	H		- per listing for initial load - per listing for subsequent updates	OPEN	N/A N/A	\$ 0.020	N/A N/A
413			- per usage/query	OPEN	N/A	\$ 0.030	N/A
414			Option #3 Pick & Choose (by state) Non-billable Release (no query charges)	OI LIN	DV/A	ψ 0.020	11//1
415			- per listing for initial load	OPEN	N/A	\$ 0.050	N/A
416	H		- per listing for initial load - per listing for subsequent updates	OPEN	N/A	\$ 0.060	N/A N/A
417			Option #4 Pick & Choose (by state) Billable Release	OFEN	IN/A	ψ 0.060	IN/A
417			- per listing for initial load	OPEN	N/A	\$ 0.020	N/A
418	H		- per listing for initial load - per listing for subsequent updates	OPEN	N/A N/A	\$ 0.020	N/A N/A
419	H		- per listing for subsequent updates - per usage/query	OPEN	N/A N/A	\$ 0.030	N/A N/A
420	H		ροι ασαχο/γαστή	OFEN	IN/A	ψ 0.020	IN/A
422		Ancillar	y Message Billing Compensation (Per Message)	OPEN	\$ 0.03	N/A	N/A
423	Н	viiiai	,g. similg componentially of modulyof	OI LIV	7 0.00	11/7	1 1/7
423	H	Non Inte	ercompany Settlement (NICS) Billing Charge (Per Message)	Not Applicable	\$ 0.05	+	
425	H			Applicable	7 0.00	+	
426		Structur	re Access - Poles & Ducts	1	Annually		
427			Poles (\$/attachment/yr.)* ##	1			
428			Per Foot Conduit Occupancy Fees ##		\$ 2.13		
429			Full Duct (\$/ft/yr.)		\$ 0.86		
430			Half Duct (\$/ft/yr.)		\$ 0.42		
430 431	H		Application fee	OPEN	ψ 0.42	\$ 200.00	
				OPEN			
432 433	H		Unauthorized Attachment Fee	1		\$500 per Pole	L
4.53	H		Unauthorized Occupancy Fee			\$50 per Conduit Foo	JI.
			each one foot of usable space, or fraction thereof, occupied and (2) each				
434		additiona	al one foot of space, or fraction thereof, rendered unusable by the attachment's presence.	 			
434 435						•	l .
434 435 436			All pole and conduit license fees are for a period of one year from January 1 thru December 31.				
434 435 436 437		Effective	January 1, 2005 and billable semi-annually in advance in January and July of each year.				
434 435 436 437 438 439		Effective					

INDIANA BELL TELEPHONE COMPANY INCORPORATED d/b/a ATT INDIANA September 14, 2007

Line			September 14, 2007					
Lille	INIT	DIANA			Recurring		Non-Re	curring
2	-		avia Potes	HEOC	Monthly			
2	Ale		eric Rates	USOC	ivioritilly		First	Additional
440			ncy Number Service Access					
441			911 Selective Router Interconnection					
442			- Each DSO installed	USAGE	\$0.00		\$ 665.49	
443			- Analog Channel Interface	EVG9X	\$ 26.64		\$ 770.97	
444			ANI/ALI/SR and Database Management				****	
445 446			- Per 100 records, rounded up to nearest 100	9S89X	\$ 3.55		\$0.00	
			Assess Devides File assessment	HOAGE	£ 50.00			
447			Access Routing File, per carrier	USAGE	\$ 50.80			
448			911 Selective Router Switch Administration	USAGE	A 5.57		Φ 4747.00	
449			- Per Selective Router	USAGE	\$ 5.57		\$ 1,717.33	
450		TDANIC	T OFFINIOF					
451			T SERVICE	USAGE	¢ 0.004000			
452			Tandem-Switching		\$ 0.004388			
453			Tandem Transport per MOU	USAGE	\$ 0.000095			
454 455			Tandem Transport Facility per MOU	USAGE	\$ 0.000056			
456	INIT	EDCADE	RIER COMPENSATION					
457	IIN I	ERCAR	RIER COMPENSATION					
458		Doto for	All ICD Bound and Costion 251/b)/5) Treffic as not ECC 04 124 not MOII	USAGE	\$ 0.000700			
458 459		Rate for	All ISP-Bound and Section 251(b)(5) Traffic, as per FCC 01-131, per MOU	USAGE	\$ 0.000700			
	14.1		. M. 1 00 0000 HIDO	00	I. P			
460 461	/1/	Pursuant	to March 28, 2002 IURC order in Cause No. 40611-S1, this charge will be applicable only after the third party O	SS test is complete for	Indiana			
462	101	D-4	41					
	/2/		the result of 3/28/02 IURC order in Indiana Case 40611-S1. Rates are subject to AT&T Indiana reservation of	rights pertaining to that of	order,			
463 464	1	and subje	ct to modification as a result of reconsideration, appeal, further IURC action, or other change of law.					
_	/3/	Rates are	the result of 1/5/04 IURC order in Indiana Cause 42393. Rates are subject to each party's reservation of rights	nertaining to that order	and subject to			
465	131		on as a result of reconsideration, appeal, further IURC action, or other change of law.	portaining to triat order,	and subject to			
466	1	mounicati	on as a result of reconsideration, appeal, futurer force action, or other change of law.	I		1	1	
467 468	/* /	As of los	uary 5, 2003, AT&T Indiana's billing systems are unable to bill this rate/rate structure in the manner AT&T Indian	a intends to eventually	AT&T Indiana may add	ont		
	77		uary 5, 2003, AT&T indiana's billing systems are unable to bill this rate/rate structure in the manner AT&T indian easures in order to render a bill to CLEC for applicable charges in advance of system changes. Details of any ir			ηV		
469	1		easures in order to render a bill to CLEC for applicable charges in advance or system changes. Details of any in e Letter. Please contact your AT&T Indiana local wholesale account manager with any questions.	norm measures will be	maue avaliable VId			
470 471	1	,100699101	o control. Thouse contract your ATAT malaria local wholesale account illahager with any questions.			Т		
472	/4/	Durant	to current ECC Tariff #2 Section 4 offective from June 4 2004 billing -b-11 #4-40 O-t-b-11 2004	1	1			
473	/4/	Pursuant	to current FCC Tariff #2 Section 4, effective from June 1, 2004, billing shall cease effective October 1, 2004.					
	DE	SALE				DECA	LE DISCOUNTS	
475	NE.	BUSINE	99		RECURRING		NON-RECURRING	
476			EXCHANGE SERVICE		RECORNING		NON-RECORDING	
477			s 1 Party	RESALE	21.46%		21.46%	
477			s - Measured	RESALE	21.46%		21.46%	
479				RESALE			21.46%	
480		Custome	er Operated Pay Telephone (COPT)	RESALE	21.46%		21.46%	
		EVDANI	DED LOCAL CALLING					
481			DED LOCAL CALLING	DEONE	04.400/		04.400/	
482 483		Extende	d Area Service	RESALE	21.46%		21.46%	
484		VEDTIC	AL OFFINIOSO					
			AL SERVICES	RESALE	04.400/		04.400/	
485 486			ous Call Rejection	RESALE	21.46%		21.46%	
487			Dialing (Auto Redial) Dialing-Per Use (Auto Redial - Usage Sensitive)	RESALE	21.46% 21.46%		21.46%	
		-		RESALE			21.46%	
488 489		Call Bloc		RESALE	21.46% 21.46%		21.46% 21.46%	
490			warding - Busy Line	RESALE				
490				RESALE	21.46%		21.46% 21.46%	
491			warding - Busy Line/Don't Answer		21.46%		21.46%	
			warding - Don't Answer	RESALE RESALE	21.46%			
493			ic CallBack (Call Return)		21.46%		21.46%	
494			ic CallBack-Per Use (Call Return - Usage Sensitive)	RESALE	04 400/		04 400/	
495	1	Call Trad	ie .	DECALE.	21.46%		21.46%	
496	1		ting	RESALE	21.46%		21.46%	
40-		Call Wai		RESALE	21.46% 21.46%		21.46% 21.46%	
		Caller ID	With Name (Calling Name)	RESALE RESALE	21.46% 21.46% 21.46%		21.46% 21.46% 21.46%	
497 498		Caller ID	With Name (Calling Name) (Calling Number)	RESALE RESALE RESALE	21.46% 21.46% 21.46% 21.46%		21.46% 21.46% 21.46% 21.46%	
498 499		Caller ID Caller ID MultiRin	With Name (Calling Name) (Calling Number) g Service-1 (Personalized Ring - 1 Dependent Number)	RESALE RESALE RESALE RESALE	21.46% 21.46% 21.46% 21.46% 21.46%		21.46% 21.46% 21.46% 21.46% 21.46%	
498 499 500		Caller ID Caller ID MultiRin MultiRin	With Name (Calling Name) (Calling Number) g Service-1 (Personalized Ring - 1 Dependent Number) g Service-2 (Personalized Ring - 2 Dependent Numbers)	RESALE RESALE RESALE RESALE RESALE	21.46% 21.46% 21.46% 21.46% 21.46% 21.46%		21.46% 21.46% 21.46% 21.46% 21.46% 21.46%	
498 499 500 501		Caller ID Caller ID MultiRin MultiRin Remote	With Name (Calling Name) (Calling Number) g Service-1 (Personalized Ring - 1 Dependent Number) g Service-2 (Personalized Ring - 2 Dependent Numbers) Access to Call Forwarding (Grandfathered)	RESALE RESALE RESALE RESALE RESALE RESALE RESALE	21.46% 21.46% 21.46% 21.46% 21.46% 21.46% 0.00%		21.46% 21.46% 21.46% 21.46% 21.46% 21.46% 0.00%	
498 499 500 501 502		Caller ID Caller ID MultiRin MultiRin Remote Selective	With Name (Calling Name) (Calling Number) g Service-1 (Personalized Ring - 1 Dependent Number) g Service-2 (Personalized Ring - 2 Dependent Numbers) Access to Call Forwarding (Grandfathered)	RESALE RESALE RESALE RESALE RESALE RESALE RESALE RESALE RESALE	21.46% 21.46% 21.46% 21.46% 21.46% 21.46% 0.00%		21.46% 21.46% 21.46% 21.46% 21.46% 21.46% 0.00%	
498 499 500 501 502 503		Caller ID Caller ID MultiRin MultiRin Remote Selective Multi-Pa	With Name (Calling Name) (Calling Number) g Service-1 (Personalized Ring - 1 Dependent Number) g Service-2 (Personalized Ring - 2 Dependent Numbers) Access to Call Forwarding (Grandfathered) 9 Call Forwarding th Call Forwarding (Simultaneous Call Forwarding)	RESALE	21.46% 21.46% 21.46% 21.46% 21.46% 21.46% 0.00% 0.00% 21.46%		21.46% 21.46% 21.46% 21.46% 21.46% 0.00% 0.00% 21.46%	
498 499 500 501 502 503 504		Caller ID Caller ID MultiRin MultiRin Remote Selective Multi-Pa Remote	With Name (Calling Name) (Calling Number) g Service-1 (Personalized Ring - 1 Dependent Number) g Service-2 (Personalized Ring - 2 Dependent Numbers) Access to Call Forwarding (Grandfathered) Call Forwarding (Brandfathered) th Call Forwarding (Simultaneous Call Forwarding) Call Forwarding-Per Feature	RESALE	21.46% 21.46% 21.46% 21.46% 21.46% 0.00% 0.00% 0.00% 21.46% 21.46%		21.46% 21.46% 21.46% 21.46% 21.46% 0.00% 0.00% 0.146% 21.46% 21.46%	
498 499 500 501 502 503 504 505		Caller ID Caller ID MultiRin MultiRin Remote Selective Multi-Pa Remote RCF, Int	With Name (Calling Name) (Calling Number) g Service-1 (Personalized Ring - 1 Dependent Number) g Service-2 (Personalized Ring - 2 Dependent Numbers) Access to Call Forwarding (Grandfathered) e Call Forwarding th Call Forwarding (Simultaneous Call Forwarding) Call Forwarding-Per Feature erstate, Interexchange	RESALE	21.46% 21.46% 21.46% 21.46% 21.46% 21.46% 0.00% 0.00% 21.46% 21.46% 21.46%		21.46% 21.46% 21.46% 21.46% 21.46% 0.00% 0.00% 21.46% 21.46% 21.46%	
498 499 500 501 502 503 504 505 506		Caller ID Caller ID MultiRin MultiRin Remote Selective Multi-Pa Remote RCF, Int RCF, Int	With Name (Calling Name) (Calling Number) g Service-1 (Personalized Ring - 1 Dependent Number) g Service-2 (Personalized Ring - 2 Dependent Numbers) Access to Call Forwarding (Grandfathered) e Call Forwarding th Call Forwarding (Simultaneous Call Forwarding) Call Forwarding-Per Feature erstate, Interexchange	RESALE	21.46% 21.46% 21.46% 21.46% 21.46% 0.00% 0.00% 21.46% 21.46% 21.46%		21.46% 21.46% 21.46% 21.46% 21.46% 0.00% 0.00% 21.46% 21.46% 21.46%	
498 499 500 501 502 503 504 505 506		Caller ID Caller ID MultiRin MultiRin Remote Selective Multi-Pa Remote RCF, Int RCF, Int	With Name (Calling Name) (Calling Number) g Service-1 (Personalized Ring - 1 Dependent Number) g Service-2 (Personalized Ring - 2 Dependent Numbers) Access to Call Forwarding (Grandfathered) c Call Forwarding th Call Forwarding (Simultaneous Call Forwarding) Call Forwarding-Per Feature erstate, Interexchange rastate erstate, International	RESALE	21.46% 21.46% 21.46% 21.46% 21.46% 0.00% 0.00% 21.46% 21.46% 21.46% 21.46% 21.46% 21.46%		21.46% 21.46% 21.46% 21.46% 21.46% 0.00% 0.00% 21.46% 21.46% 21.46% 21.46% 21.46% 21.46%	
498 499 500 501 502 503 504 505 506 507		Caller IC Caller IC MultiRin MultiRin Remote Selective Multi-Pa Remote RCF, Int RCF, Int RCF, Int RCF, Int	With Name (Calling Name) (Calling Number) (Calling Number) g Service-1 (Personalized Ring - 1 Dependent Number) g Service-2 (Personalized Ring - 2 Dependent Numbers) Access to Call Forwarding (Grandfathered) 6 Call Forwarding th Call Forwarding (Simultaneous Call Forwarding) Call Forwarding-Per Feature erstate, Interexchange rastate erstate, International rastate, Interexchange	RESALE	21.46% 21.46% 21.46% 21.46% 21.46% 0.00% 0.00% 21.46% 21.46% 21.46% 21.46% 21.46% 21.46%		21.46% 21.46% 21.46% 21.46% 21.46% 0.00% 0.00% 21.46% 21.46% 21.46% 21.46% 21.46% 21.46% 21.46%	
498 499 500 501 502 503 504 505 506 507 508		Caller IC Caller IC Caller IC MultiRin MultiRin Remote Selective Multi-Pa Remote RCF, Int RCF, Int RCF, Int RCF to 8	With Name (Calling Name) (Calling Number) g Service-1 (Personalized Ring - 1 Dependent Number) g Service-2 (Personalized Ring - 2 Dependent Numbers) Access to Call Forwarding (Grandfathered) e Call Forwarding th Call Forwarding (Simultaneous Call Forwarding) Call Forwarding-Per Feature erstate, Interexchange rastate erstate, Interexchange rastate, Interexchange	RESALE	21.46% 21.46% 21.46% 21.46% 21.46% 0.00% 0.00% 21.46% 21.46% 21.46% 21.46% 21.46% 21.46% 21.46%		21.46% 21.46% 21.46% 21.46% 21.46% 0.00% 0.00% 21.46% 21.46% 21.46% 21.46% 21.46% 21.46% 21.46%	
498 499 500 501 502 503 504 505 506 507 508 509 510		Caller IC Caller IC Caller IC MultiRin MultiRin Remote Selective Multi-Pa Remote RCF, Int RCF, Int RCF, Int RCF LOS RCF Add	With Name (Calling Name) (Calling Number) g Service-1 (Personalized Ring - 1 Dependent Number) g Service-2 (Personalized Ring - 2 Dependent Numbers) Access to Call Forwarding (Grandfathered) e Call Forwarding th Call Forwarding (Simultaneous Call Forwarding) Call Forwarding-Per Feature erstate, Interexchange rastate erstate, International rastate, Interexchange	RESALE	21.46% 21.46% 21.46% 21.46% 21.46% 21.46% 0.00% 0.00% 21.46% 21.46% 21.46% 21.46% 21.46% 21.46% 21.46%		21.46% 21.46% 21.46% 21.46% 21.46% 21.46% 0.00% 0.00% 21.46% 21.46% 21.46% 21.46% 21.46% 21.46% 21.46% 21.46% 21.46% 21.46%	
498 499 500 501 502 503 504 505 506 507 508 509 510		Caller IC Caller IC Caller IC MultiRin MultiRin Remote Selective Multi-Pa Remote RCF, Int RCF, Int RCF, Int RCF to 8 RCF Add Speed C	With Name (Calling Name) (Calling Number) (Calling Number) g Service-1 (Personalized Ring - 1 Dependent Number) g Service-2 (Personalized Ring - 2 Dependent Numbers) Access to Call Forwarding (Grandfathered) c Call Forwarding (Simultaneous Call Forwarding) Call Forwarding-Per Feature erstate, Interexchange rastate erstate, Interexchange rastate, Interexchange interestate, Interexchange interestat	RESALE	21.46% 21.46% 21.46% 21.46% 21.46% 0.00% 0.00% 21.46% 21.46% 21.46% 21.46% 21.46% 21.46% 21.46% 21.46% 21.46% 21.46% 21.46% 21.46% 21.46%		21.46% 21.46% 21.46% 21.46% 21.46% 0.00% 0.00% 21.46% 21.46% 21.46% 21.46% 21.46% 21.46% 21.46% 21.46%	
498 499 500 501 502 503 504 505 506 507 508 509 510 511		Caller IC Caller IC Caller IC MultiRin MultiRin Remote Selective Multi-Pa Remote RCF, Int RCF, Int RCF to 8 RCF Add Speed C Speed C	With Name (Calling Name) (Calling Number) (Calling Number) g Service-1 (Personalized Ring - 1 Dependent Number) g Service-2 (Personalized Ring - 2 Dependent Numbers) Access to Call Forwarding (Grandfathered) 6 Call Forwarding th Call Forwarding (Simultaneous Call Forwarding) Call Forwarding-Per Feature erstate, Interexchange rastate erstate, International rastate, Interexchange 300 dittional failling 8 failling 30	RESALE	21.46% 21.46% 21.46% 21.46% 21.46% 0.00% 0.00% 21.46% 21.46% 21.46% 21.46% 21.46% 21.46% 21.46% 21.46% 21.46% 21.46% 21.46% 21.46% 21.46% 21.46% 21.46%		21.46% 21.46% 21.46% 21.46% 21.46% 0.00% 0.00% 21.46% 21.46% 21.46% 21.46% 21.46% 21.46% 21.46% 21.46% 21.46% 21.46% 21.46% 21.46% 21.46% 21.46%	
498 499 500 501 502 503 504 505 506 507 508 509 510 511 512		Caller ID Caller ID Caller ID MultiRin MultiRin Remote Selectiv Multi-Pa Remote RCF, Int RCF, Int RCF, Int RCF, Int RCF Ad Speed C Speed C Three W	With Name (Calling Name) (Calling Number) g Service-1 (Personalized Ring - 1 Dependent Number) g Service-2 (Personalized Ring - 2 Dependent Numbers) Access to Call Forwarding (Grandfathered) e Call Forwarding th Call Forwarding (Simultaneous Call Forwarding) Call Forwarding-Per Feature erstate, Interexchange rastate erstate, Interexchange rastate, Interexchange do do ditional falling 8 falling 30 fay Calling	RESALE	21.46% 21.46% 21.46% 21.46% 21.46% 21.46% 0.00% 0.00% 21.46% 21.46% 21.46% 21.46% 21.46% 21.46% 21.46% 21.46% 21.46% 21.46% 21.46% 21.46% 21.46%		21.46% 21.46% 21.46% 21.46% 21.46% 21.46% 0.00% 0.00% 21.46% 21.46% 21.46% 21.46% 21.46% 21.46% 21.46% 21.46% 21.46% 21.46% 21.46% 21.46% 21.46% 21.46%	
498 499 500 501 502 503 504 505 506 507 508 509 510 512 513		Caller ID Caller ID Caller ID MultiRin MultiRin Remote Selective Multi-Pa Renote RCF, Int RCF, Int RCF, Int RCF to 8 RCF Add Speed C Three W Call Screen	With Name (Calling Name) (Calling Number) (Calling Number) g Service-1 (Personalized Ring - 1 Dependent Number) g Service-2 (Personalized Ring - 2 Dependent Numbers) Access to Call Forwarding (Grandfathered) e Call Forwarding (Simultaneous Call Forwarding) Call Forwarding-Per Feature erstate, Interexchange rastate erstate, Interexchange arstate, Interexchange 1000 ditional salling 8 salling 30 ay Calling serving 1 Dependent Numbers) serving 1 Dependent Numbers serving 2 Dependent Numbers serving 1 Dependent Numbers serving 2 Dependent Numbers serving 2 Dependent Numbers serving 2 Dependent Numbers serving 2 Dependent Numbers serving 3 Dependent Numbers serving 4 Dep	RESALE	21.46% 21.46% 21.46% 21.46% 21.46% 21.46% 0.00% 0.00% 21.46%		21.46% 21.46% 21.46% 21.46% 21.46% 21.46% 0.00% 0.00% 21.46%	
498 499 500 501 502 503 504 505 506 507 508 509 510 511 512 513 514 515		Caller ID Caller ID Caller ID MultiRin MultiRin MultiRin Remote Selectiv Multi-Pa Remote RCF, Int RCF, Int RCF, Int RCF to 8 RCF Add Speed C Speed C Three W Call Scru Busy Lir	With Name (Calling Name) (Calling Number) (Calling Number) g Service-1 (Personalized Ring - 1 Dependent Number) g Service-2 (Personalized Ring - 2 Dependent Numbers) Access to Call Forwarding (Grandfathered) 6 Call Forwarding (Simultaneous Call Forwarding) Call Forwarding-Per Feature erstate, Interexchange rastate erstate, Intermational rastate, Interexchange 300 ditional dalling 8 dalling 30 ay Calling eening eening e Transfer	RESALE	21.46% 21.46% 21.46% 21.46% 21.46% 20.00% 0.00% 21.46%		21.46% 21.46% 21.46% 21.46% 21.46% 0.00% 0.00% 21.46%	
498 499 500 501 502 503 504 505 506 507 508 510 511 512 513 514 515 516		Caller ID Caller ID Caller ID MultiRin MultiRin Remote Selective Multi-Pa Remote RCF, Int RCF, Int RCF, Int RCF, Int RCF to 8 RCF Add Speed C Speed C Three W Call Scre Busy Lir Alternate	With Name (Calling Name) (Calling Number) (Calling Number) g Service-1 (Personalized Ring - 1 Dependent Number) g Service-2 (Personalized Ring - 2 Dependent Numbers) Access to Call Forwarding (Grandfathered) e Call Forwarding (Simultaneous Call Forwarding) Call Forwarding-Per Feature erstate, Interexchange rastate erstate, Interexchange rastate, Interexchange satate, Inte	RESALE	21.46% 21.46%		21.46% 21.46% 21.46% 21.46% 21.46% 21.46% 0.00% 0.00% 21.46%	
498 499 500 501 502 503 504 505 506 507 508 510 511 512 513 514 515 516 517		Caller ID Caller ID Caller II MultiRin MultiRin Remote Selective Multi-Pa Remote RCF, Int RCF	With Name (Calling Name) (Calling Number) (Calling Number) g Service-1 (Personalized Ring - 1 Dependent Number) g Service-2 (Personalized Ring - 2 Dependent Numbers) Access to Call Forwarding (Grandfathered) e Call Forwarding th Call Forwarding (Simultaneous Call Forwarding) Call Forwarding-Per Feature erstate, Interexchange rastate erstate, Interexchange arstate, Interexchange do ditional failing 8 failling 30 fay Calling sening e Transfer e Namer e	RESALE	21.46% 21.46% 21.46% 21.46% 21.46% 21.46% 0.00% 0.00% 21.46%		21.46% 21.46% 21.46% 21.46% 21.46% 21.46% 0.00% 0.00% 21.46%	
498 499 500 501 502 503 504 505 506 507 508 510 511 512 513 514 515 516 517 518		Caller ID Caller ID Caller ID MultiRin MultiRin Remote Selective Multi-Pa Remote RCF, Int RCF, Int RCF, Int RCF to 8 RCF Add Speed C Three W Call Scr Busy Lir Alternate Message Easy Ca	With Name (Calling Name) ((Calling Number) ((Calling Number) g Service-1 (Personalized Ring - 1 Dependent Number) g Service-2 (Personalized Ring - 2 Dependent Numbers) Access to Call Forwarding (Grandfathered) c Call Forwarding (Simultaneous Call Forwarding) Call Forwarding-Per Feature erstate, Interexchange rastate erstate, Interexchange rastate, Interexchange ditional calling 8 calling 8 calling 8 calling 30 call raster er Transfer e Transfer e Naswer e Walting - Tone	RESALE	21.46% 21.46% 21.46% 21.46% 21.46% 20.00% 0.00% 0.00% 21.46%		21.46% 21.46% 21.46% 21.46% 21.46% 21.46% 0.00% 0.00% 21.46%	
498 499 500 501 502 503 504 505 506 507 508 509 510 512 513 514 515 516 517 518		Caller ID Caller ID Caller ID Caller ID MultiRin MultiRin MultiRin Remote Selective Multi-Ra Remote RCF, Int RC	With Name (Calling Name) (Calling Number) (Calling Number) g Service-1 (Personalized Ring - 1 Dependent Number) g Service-2 (Personalized Ring - 2 Dependent Numbers) Access to Call Forwarding (Grandfathered) 6 Call Forwarding (Simultaneous Call Forwarding) Call Forwarding-Per Feature erstate, Interexchange rastate erstate, International rastate, Interexchange 100 ditional lailling 8 1alling 8 1alling 30 1ay Calling 1ay Cal	RESALE	21.46% 21.46% 21.46% 21.46% 21.46% 20.00% 0.00% 0.00% 21.46%		21.46% 21.46% 21.46% 21.46% 21.46% 0.00% 0.00% 21.46%	
498 499 500 501 502 503 504 505 506 507 508 509 510 512 513 514 515 516 517 518		Caller ID Caller ID Caller ID Caller ID MultiRin MultiRin MultiRin Remote Selective Multi-Ra Remote RCF, Int RC	With Name (Calling Name) ((Calling Number) ((Calling Number) g Service-1 (Personalized Ring - 1 Dependent Number) g Service-2 (Personalized Ring - 2 Dependent Numbers) Access to Call Forwarding (Grandfathered) c Call Forwarding (Simultaneous Call Forwarding) Call Forwarding-Per Feature erstate, Interexchange rastate erstate, Interexchange rastate, Interexchange ditional calling 8 calling 8 calling 8 calling 30 call raster er Transfer e Transfer e Naswer e Walting - Tone	RESALE	21.46% 21.46% 21.46% 21.46% 21.46% 20.00% 0.00% 0.00% 21.46%		21.46% 21.46% 21.46% 21.46% 21.46% 0.00% 0.00% 21.46%	
498 499 500 501 502 503 504 505 506 507 508 509 510 512 513 514 515 516 517 518 519 520 521		Caller IC Caller IC Caller IC MultiRin MultiRin Remote Selective Reference RCF, Int	With Name (Calling Name) (Calling Number) (Calling Number) g Service-1 (Personalized Ring - 1 Dependent Number) g Service-2 (Personalized Ring - 2 Dependent Numbers) Access to Call Forwarding (Grandfathered) 6 Call Forwarding (Simultaneous Call Forwarding) Call Forwarding-Per Feature erstate, Interexchange rastate erstate, International rastate, Interexchange 100 ditional lailling 8 1alling 8 1alling 30 1ay Calling 1ay Cal	RESALE	21.46% 21.46% 21.46% 21.46% 21.46% 20.00% 0.00% 0.00% 21.46%		21.46% 21.46% 21.46% 21.46% 21.46% 0.00% 0.00% 21.46%	
498 499 500 501 502 503 504 505 506 507 508 510 511 512 513 514 515 516 517 518 519 520 521		Caller IC Caller IC Caller IC MultiRin MultiRin Remote Selective Reference RCF, Int	With Name (Calling Name) (Calling Number) (Calling Number) g Service-1 (Personalized Ring - 1 Dependent Number) g Service-2 (Personalized Ring - 2 Dependent Numbers) Access to Call Forwarding (Grandfathered) 6 Call Forwarding th Call Forwarding (Simultaneous Call Forwarding) Call Forwarding-Per Feature erstate, Interexchange rastate erstate, Interexchange rastate rastate, Interexchange 300 ditional salling 8 salling 30 say Calling seering er Transfer 9 Answer 9 Waiting - Tone III III III III III III III III III I	RESALE	21.46% 21.46% 21.46% 21.46% 21.46% 21.46% 0.00% 0.00% 21.46%		21.46% 21.46% 21.46% 21.46% 21.46% 0.00% 0.00% 21.46%	
498 499 500 501 502 503 504 505 506 507 508 509 511 512 513 514 515 516 517 518 519 520 521 522		Caller IC Caller IC Caller IC MultiRin MultiRin Remote Selective Reference RCF, Int	With Name (Calling Name) (Calling Number) (Calling Number) g Service-1 (Personalized Ring - 1 Dependent Number) g Service-2 (Personalized Ring - 2 Dependent Numbers) Access to Call Forwarding (Grandfathered) 6 Call Forwarding th Call Forwarding (Simultaneous Call Forwarding) Call Forwarding-Per Feature erstate, Interexchange rastate erstate, Interexchange rastate rastate, Interexchange 300 ditional salling 8 salling 30 say Calling seering er Transfer 9 Answer 9 Waiting - Tone III III III III III III III III III I	RESALE	21.46% 21.46% 21.46% 21.46% 21.46% 21.46% 0.00% 0.00% 21.46%		21.46% 21.46% 21.46% 21.46% 21.46% 0.00% 0.00% 21.46%	
498 499 500 501 502 503 504 505 506 507 508 509 510 511 512 513 514 515 516 517 518 519 520 521		Caller ID Caller ID Caller ID MultiRin MultiRin MultiRin Remote Selective Multi-Pa Remote RCF, Int RCF	With Name (Calling Name) (Calling Number) (Calling Number) g Service-1 (Personalized Ring - 1 Dependent Number) g Service-2 (Personalized Ring - 2 Dependent Numbers) Access to Call Forwarding (Grandfathered) 6 Call Forwarding th Call Forwarding (Simultaneous Call Forwarding) Call Forwarding-Per Feature erstate, Interexchange rastate erstate, Interexchange rastate rastate, Interexchange 300 ditional salling 8 salling 30 say Calling seering er Transfer 9 Answer 9 Waiting - Tone III III III III III III III III III I	RESALE	21.46% 21.46% 21.46% 21.46% 21.46% 21.46% 0.00% 0.00% 21.46%		21.46% 21.46% 21.46% 21.46% 21.46% 0.00% 0.00% 21.46%	
498 499 500 501 502 503 504 505 506 507 508 510 511 512 513 514 515 516 517 518 519 520 521 522 523		Caller IC Caller IC Caller IC MultiRin MultiRin Remote Selectiv Multi-Pa Remote RCF, Int RCF,	With Name (Calling Name) (Calling Number) (Calling Number) g Service-1 (Personalized Ring - 1 Dependent Number) g Service-2 (Personalized Ring - 2 Dependent Numbers) Access to Call Forwarding (Grandfathered) 6 Call Forwarding th Call Forwarding (Simultaneous Call Forwarding) Call Forwarding-Per Feature erstate, Interexchange rastate erstate, Interexchange rastate rastate, Interexchange 300 ditional salling 8 salling 30 say Calling seering er Transfer 9 Answer 9 Waiting - Tone III III III III III III III III III I	RESALE	21.46% 21.46%		21.46% 21.46%	
498 499 500 501 502 503 504 505 506 507 508 509 511 512 513 514 515 516 517 518 519 520 521 522 523 524		Caller IC Caller IC Caller IC MultiRin MultiRin Remote Selectiv Multi-Pa Remote RCF, Int RCF,	With Name (Calling Name) ((Calling Number) ((Calling Number) g Service-1 (Personalized Ring - 1 Dependent Number) g Service-2 (Personalized Ring - 2 Dependent Numbers) Access to Call Forwarding (Grandfathered) c Call Forwarding (Simultaneous Call Forwarding) Call Forwarding-Per Feature erstate, Interexchange rastate erstate, Interexchange rastate lating as falling 8 falling 8 falling 30 fay Calling peening e Transfer e Answer e Watting - Tone II umber Service diana Privacy Manager d Number Delivery Service	RESALE	21.46% 21.46%		21.46% 21.46%	

INDIANA BELL TELEPHONE COMPANY INCORPORATED d/b/a ATT INDIANA September 14, 2007

Line	INDI	IANA		Recurring	Non-F	ecurring
2	AT&	T Generic Rates	USOC	Monthly	First	Additional
528	T					
529	-1.	AIN		 	- 	+
530	_	Area Wide Networking	RESALE	21.46%	21.46%	
531		AT&T Indiana Switch Alternate Routing (ANSAR)	RESALE	21.46%	21.46%	
532		AT&T Indiana Customer Location Alternate Routing (ACLAR)	RESALE	21.46%	21.46%	
533	f	g (12 - 1,				
534		OTHER				
535	(Grandfathered Services	RESALE	0.00%	0.00%	,
536		Promotions (Greater than 90 days)	RESALE	21.46%	21.46%	,
537	-	Touchtone (Business)	RESALE	21.46%	21.46%	
538	-	Touchtone (Trunk)	RESALE	21.46%	21.46%	
539	9	900/976 Call Blocking (900/976 Call Restriction)	RESALE	0%	0%	
540	9	976 (976 Information Delivery Service)	RESALE	0%	0%	5
541	,	Access Services (See Current Access Tariff)	RESALE	0%	0%	b
542	,	Additional Directory Listings	RESALE	21.46%	21.46%	
543	(Carrier Disconnect Service (Company Initiated Suspension Service)	RESALE	0%	0%	
544	(Connection Services	RESALE	21.46%	21.46%	
545	-	Premise Services/Line Backer (Maintenance of Service Charges)	RESALE	0%	0%	5
546		Shared Tenant Service	RESALE	0%	0%	5
547	1	Restoral of Service Charge	RESALE	0%	21.46%	,
548	ı	Data Services				
549		Gigabit Ethernet Metropolitan Area Network (GigaMAN)	RESALE	21.46%	21.46%	
550		PBX Trunks	RESALE	21.46%	21.46%	
551	ı	Multi-Service Optical Network (MON)	RESALE	21.46%	21.46%	
552		OCn-PTP	RESALE	21.46%	21.46%	
553		ADTS-E	RESALE	21.46%	21.46%	
554		DS0	RESALE	21.46%	21.46%	
555		DS1	RESALE	21.46%	21.46%	
556		DS3	RESALE	21.46%	21.46%	
557	T				1.0,0	
558	Ī	ISDN				
559	_	ISDN	RESALE	21.46%	21.46%	,
560	T				1.0,0	
561		DIRECTORY ASSISTANCE / OPERATOR SERVICES				
562	ı	Local Directory Assistance	RESALE	21.46%		
563		Local Operator Assistance Service	RESALE	21.46%		
564						
565		National Directory Assistance (NDA), per call	OPEN	\$ 0.65	N/A	N/A
566		Reverse Directory Assistance (RDA), per call	OPEN	\$ 0.65	N/A	N/A
567		Business Category Search (BCS) / where applicable, per call	OPEN	\$ 0.65	N/A	N/A
568		Directory Assistance Call Completion (DACC), per call	OPEN	\$ 0.15	N/A	N/A
569		,	-			
570		OS/DA Automated Call Greeting and References / Rates				
571		Branding - Other - Initial/Subsequent Load	OPEN		\$ 1,800.00	\$ 1,800.00
572		Brand and Reference/Rate Look Up, per OS/DA call	OPEN	\$ 0.03	N/A	N/A
573		Rate Reference - Initial Load, per state, per OCN	OPEN	N/A	\$ 5,000.00	N/A
574				N/A	\$ 1,500.00	
		Rate Reference - Subsequent Load, per state, per OCN	OPEN	IN/A		N/A
5/5		Rate Reference - Subsequent Load, per state, per OCN	OPEN	IN/A	ψ 1,300.00	N/A
575 576		Rate Reference - Subsequent Load, per state, per OCN TOLL	OPEN	IV/A	ψ 1,500.00	N/A
	_		RESALE	21.46%	21.46%	
576	_	TOLL				
576 577		TOLL				
576 577 578	-	TOLL TOLL OPTIONAL TOLL CALLING PLANS				
576 577 578 579	-	TOLL TOLL	RESALE	21.46%	21.46%	
576 577 578 579 580	(TOLL TOLL OPTIONAL TOLL CALLING PLANS	RESALE	21.46%	21.46%	
576 577 578 579 580 581	(TOLL TOLL OPTIONAL TOLL CALLING PLANS Optional Toll Calling Plans	RESALE	21.46%	21.46%))
576 577 578 579 580 581 582 583 584	(TOLL TOLL OPTIONAL TOLL CALLING PLANS Optional Toll Calling Plans CENTREX (PLEXAR)	RESALE	21.46%	21.46%	
576 577 578 579 580 581 582 583 584 585		TOLL TOLL OPTIONAL TOLL CALLING PLANS Optional Toll Calling Plans CENTREX (PLEXAR) AT&T Indiana Centrex Service ACS AT&T Indiana Centrex Network Manager	RESALE RESALE RESALE	21.46% 21.46% 21.46%	21.46% 21.46% 21.46%	
576 577 578 579 580 581 582 583 584 585 586		TOLL TOLL OPTIONAL TOLL CALLING PLANS Optional Toll Calling Plans CENTREX (PLEXAR) AT&T Indiana Centrex Service ACS AT&T Indiana Centrex Network Manager PRIVATE LINE	RESALE RESALE RESALE RESALE	21.46% 21.46% 21.46% 0.00%	21.46% 21.46% 21.46% 0.00%	
576 577 578 579 580 581 582 583 584 585 586 587		TOLL TOLL OPTIONAL TOLL CALLING PLANS Optional Toll Calling Plans CENTREX (PLEXAR) AT&T Indiana Centrex Service ACS AT&T Indiana Centrex Network Manager PRIVATE LINE Analog Private Lines	RESALE RESALE RESALE RESALE RESALE	21.46% 21.46% 21.46% 0.00%	21.46% 21.46% 21.46% 0.00% 21.46%	
576 577 578 579 580 581 582 583 584 585 586 587		TOLL TOLL OPTIONAL TOLL CALLING PLANS Optional Toll Calling Plans CENTREX (PLEXAR) AT&T Indiana Centrex Service ACS AT&T Indiana Centrex Network Manager PRIVATE LINE	RESALE RESALE RESALE RESALE	21.46% 21.46% 21.46% 0.00%	21.46% 21.46% 21.46% 0.00%	
576 577 578 579 580 581 582 583 584 585 586 587 588 589	-	TOLL TOLL TOLL OPTIONAL TOLL CALLING PLANS Optional Toll Calling Plans CENTREX (PLEXAR) AT&T Indiana Centrex Service ACS AT&T Indiana Centrex Network Manager PRIVATE LINE Analog Private Lines Private Line Channel Services	RESALE RESALE RESALE RESALE RESALE	21.46% 21.46% 21.46% 0.00%	21.46% 21.46% 21.46% 0.00% 21.46% 21.46%	
576 577 578 579 580 581 582 583 584 585 586 587 588 589 590		TOLL TOLL OPTIONAL TOLL CALLING PLANS Optional Toll Calling Plans CENTREX (PLEXAR) AT&T Indiana Centrex Service ACS AT&T Indiana Centrex Network Manager PRIVATE LINE Analog Private Lines Private Line Channel Services RESIDENCE	RESALE RESALE RESALE RESALE RESALE	21.46% 21.46% 21.46% 0.00% 21.46% 21.46%	21.46% 21.46% 21.46% 0.00% 21.46% 21.46% 21.46%	
576 577 578 579 580 581 582 583 584 585 586 587 588 589 590		TOLL TOLL OPTIONAL TOLL CALLING PLANS Optional Toll Calling Plans CENTREX (PLEXAR) AT&T Indiana Centrex Service ACS AT&T Indiana Centrex Network Manager PRIVATE LINE Analog Private Lines Private Line Channel Services RESIDENCE LOCAL EXCHANGE SERVICE	RESALE RESALE RESALE RESALE RESALE RESALE	21.46% 21.46% 21.46% 0.00% 21.46% 21.46% RECURRING	21.46% 21.46% 21.46% 0.00% 21.46% 21.46% 21.46%	
576 577 578 579 580 581 582 583 584 585 586 587 588 589 590 591		TOLL TOLL TOLL OPTIONAL TOLL CALLING PLANS Optional Toll Calling Plans CENTREX (PLEXAR) AT&T Indiana Centrex Service ACS AT&T Indiana Centrex Network Manager PRIVATE LINE Analog Private Lines Private Line Channel Services RESIDENCE LOCAL EXCHANGE SERVICE Life Line	RESALE RESALE RESALE RESALE RESALE RESALE RESALE	21.46% 21.46% 21.46% 0.00% 21.46% 21.46% 21.46% 0.00%	21.46% 21.46% 21.46% 21.46% 21.46% 21.46% 21.46% 21.46% 20.00%	
576 577 578 579 580 581 582 583 584 585 586 587 588 589 590 591 592		TOLL TOLL OPTIONAL TOLL CALLING PLANS Optional Toll Calling Plans CENTREX (PLEXAR) AT&T Indiana Centrex Service ACS AT&T Indiana Centrex Network Manager PRIVATE LINE Analog Private Lines Private Line Channel Services RESIDENCE LOCAL EXCHANGE SERVICE Life Line Residence 1 Party	RESALE RESALE RESALE RESALE RESALE RESALE RESALE RESALE	21.46% 21.46% 21.46% 0.00% 21.46% 21.46% 21.46% 21.46%	21.46% 21.46% 21.46% 21.46% 21.46% 21.46% 21.46% 21.46% 21.46% 21.46% 21.46%	
576 577 578 579 580 581 582 583 584 585 586 587 588 589 590 591 592 593		TOLL TOLL TOLL OPTIONAL TOLL CALLING PLANS Optional Toll Calling Plans CENTREX (PLEXAR) AT&T Indiana Centrex Service ACS AT&T Indiana Centrex Network Manager PRIVATE LINE Analog Private Lines Private Line Channel Services RESIDENCE LOCAL EXCHANGE SERVICE Life Line	RESALE RESALE RESALE RESALE RESALE RESALE RESALE	21.46% 21.46% 21.46% 0.00% 21.46% 21.46% 21.46% 0.00%	21.46% 21.46% 21.46% 21.46% 21.46% 21.46% 21.46% 21.46% 20.00%	
576 577 578 579 580 581 582 583 584 585 586 587 588 589 590 591 592 593 594 595		OPTIONAL TOLL CALLING PLANS Optional Toll Calling Plans CENTREX (PLEXAR) AT&T Indiana Centrex Service ACS AT&T Indiana Centrex Network Manager PRIVATE LINE Analog Private Lines Private Line Channel Services RESIDENCE LOCAL EXCHANGE SERVICE Life Line Residence 1 Party Residence Measured	RESALE RESALE RESALE RESALE RESALE RESALE RESALE RESALE	21.46% 21.46% 21.46% 0.00% 21.46% 21.46% 21.46% 21.46%	21.46% 21.46% 21.46% 21.46% 21.46% 21.46% 21.46% 21.46% 21.46% 21.46% 21.46%	
576 577 578 579 580 581 582 583 584 585 586 587 588 589 590 591 592 593 594 595 596		TOLL TOLL TOLL TOLL OPTIONAL TOLL CALLING PLANS Optional Toll Calling Plans CENTREX (PLEXAR) AT&T Indiana Centrex Service ACS AT&T Indiana Centrex Network Manager PRIVATE LINE Analog Private Lines Private Line Channel Services RESIDENCE LICOAL EXCHANGE SERVICE Life Line Residence 1 Party Residence Measured EXPANDED LOCAL CALLING	RESALE	21.46% 21.46% 21.46% 0.00% 21.46% 21.46% 21.46% 21.46% 21.46%	21.46% 21.46% 21.46% 21.46% 21.46% 21.46% 21.46% 21.46% 21.46%	
576 577 578 579 580 581 582 583 584 585 586 587 590 591 592 593 595 595 596 597		TOLL TOLL OPTIONAL TOLL CALLING PLANS Optional Toll Calling Plans CENTREX (PLEXAR) AT&T Indiana Centrex Service ACS AT&T Indiana Centrex Network Manager PRIVATE LINE Analog Private Lines Private Line Channel Services RESIDENCE LOCAL EXCHANGE SERVICE Life Line Residence 1 Party Residence Measured EXPANDED LOCAL CALLING Extended Area Service	RESALE RESALE RESALE RESALE RESALE RESALE RESALE RESALE	21.46% 21.46% 21.46% 0.00% 21.46% 21.46% 21.46% 21.46%	21.46% 21.46% 21.46% 21.46% 21.46% 21.46% 21.46% 21.46% 21.46% 21.46% 21.46%	
576 577 578 579 580 581 582 583 584 585 586 587 588 590 591 592 593 594 595 596 597 598		TOLL TOLL OPTIONAL TOLL CALLING PLANS Optional Toll Calling Plans CENTREX (PLEXAR) AT&T Indiana Centrex Service ACS AT&T Indiana Centrex Network Manager PRIVATE LINE Analog Private Lines Private Line Channel Services RESIDENCE LOCAL EXCHANGE SERVICE Life Line Residence 1 Party Residence Measured EXPANDED LOCAL CALLING Extended Area Service VERTICAL SERVICES	RESALE	21.46% 21.46% 21.46% 21.46% 21.46% 21.46% 21.46% 21.46% 21.46%	21.46% 21.46% 21.46% 21.46% 21.46% 21.46% 21.46% 21.46% 21.46%	
576 577 578 579 580 581 582 583 584 585 586 587 588 599 591 592 593 594 595 596 597 598 599		TOLL TOLL TOLL TOLL TOLL TOLL OPTIONAL TOLL CALLING PLANS Optional Toll Calling Plans CENTREX (PLEXAR) AT&T Indiana Centrex Service ACS AT&T Indiana Centrex Network Manager PRIVATE LINE Analog Private Lines Private Line Channel Services RESIDENCE LOCAL EXCHANGE SERVICE Life Line Residence 1 Party Residence Measured EXPANDED LOCAL CALLING Extended Area Service VERTICAL SERVICES Anonymous Call Rejection	RESALE	21.46% 21.46% 21.46% 0.00% 21.46% 21.46% 21.46% 21.46% 21.46% 21.46%	21.46% 21.46% 21.46% 21.46% 21.46% 21.46% 21.46% 21.46% 21.46% 21.46% 21.46% 21.46% 21.46%	
576 577 578 579 580 581 582 583 584 585 586 587 588 590 591 592 593 594 595 596 597 598 599 600		TOLL TOLL TOLL TOLL TOLL OPTIONAL TOLL CALLING PLANS Optional Toll Calling Plans CENTREX (PLEXAR) AT&T Indiana Centrex Service ACS AT&T Indiana Centrex Network Manager PRIVATE LINE Analog Private Lines Private Line Channel Services EESIDENCE LOCAL EXCHANGE SERVICE Life Line Residence 1 Party Residence Measured EXPANDED LOCAL CALLING Extended Area Service VERTICAL SERVICES Anonymous Call Rejection Repeat Dialing (Auto Redial)	RESALE	21.46% 21.46% 21.46% 0.00% 21.46% 21.46% 21.46% 21.46% 21.46% 21.46%	21.46% 21.46% 21.46% 21.46% 21.46% 21.46% 21.46% 21.46% 21.46% 21.46% 21.46% 21.46% 21.46% 21.46% 21.46%	
576 577 578 579 580 581 582 583 584 585 586 587 588 590 591 592 593 594 595 596 597 598 600 601		OPTIONAL TOLL CALLING PLANS Optional Toll Calling Plans CENTREX (PLEXAR) AT&T Indiana Centrex Service ACS AT&T Indiana Centrex Network Manager PRIVATE LINE Analog Private Lines Private Line Channel Services RESIDENCE LOCAL EXCHANGE SERVICE Life Line Residence 1 Party Residence Measured EXPANDED LOCAL CALLING Extended Area Service VERTICAL SERVICES Anonymous Call Rejection Repeat Dialing (Auto Redial) Repeat Dialing (Auto Redial) Repeat Dialing - Per Use (Auto Redial - Usage Sensitive)	RESALE	21.46% 21.46% 21.46% 21.46% 21.46% 21.46% 21.46% 21.46% 21.46% 21.46% 21.46%	21.46% 21.46% 21.46% 21.46% 21.46% 21.46% 21.46% 21.46% 21.46% 21.46% 21.46% 21.46% 21.46% 21.46% 21.46%	
576 577 578 579 580 581 582 583 584 585 586 587 590 591 592 593 594 595 596 597 598 599 600 601 601		TOLL TOLL OPTIONAL TOLL CALLING PLANS Optional Toll Calling Plans CENTREX (PLEXAR) AT&T Indiana Centrex Service ACS AT&T Indiana Centrex Network Manager PRIVATE LINE Analog Private Lines Private Line Channel Services RESIDENCE LOCAL EXCHANGE SERVICE Life Line Residence 1 Party Residence Measured EXPANDED LOCAL CALLING Extended Area Service VERTICAL SERVICES Anonymous Call Rejection Repeat Dialing (Auto Redial) Repeat Dialing - Per Use (Auto Redial - Usage Sensitive) Call Blocker	RESALE	21.46% 21.46% 21.46% 21.46% 21.46% 21.46% 21.46% 21.46% 21.46% 21.46% 21.46% 21.46% 21.46% 21.46%	21.46% 21.46% 21.46% 21.46% 21.46% 21.46% 21.46% 21.46% 21.46% 21.46% 21.46% 21.46% 21.46% 21.46% 21.46% 21.46% 21.46%	
576 577 578 579 580 581 582 583 584 585 586 587 588 589 590 591 592 593 594 595 596 597 600 601 602 602 602		TOLL TOLL TOLL TOLL TOLL TOLL TOLL TOLL	RESALE	21.46% 21.46% 21.46% 0.00% 21.46% 21.46% 21.46% 21.46% 21.46% 21.46% 21.46% 21.46% 21.46% 21.46% 21.46% 21.46% 21.46% 21.46%	21.46% 21.46%	
576 577 578 579 580 581 582 583 584 585 586 587 591 592 593 594 595 596 597 598 600 601 602 603 603		OPTIONAL TOLL CALLING PLANS Optional Toll Calling Plans CENTREX (PLEXAR) AT&T Indiana Centrex Service ACS AT&T Indiana Centrex Network Manager PRIVATE LINE Analog Private Lines Private Line Channel Services RESIDENCE LOCAL EXCHANGE SERVICE Life Line Residence 1 Party Residence Measured EXPANDED LOCAL CALLING Extended Area Service VERTICAL SERVICES Anonymous Call Rejection Repeat Dialing (Auto Redial) Repeat Dialing - Per Use (Auto Redial - Usage Sensitive) Call Blocker Call Forwarding - Busy Line	RESALE	21.46% 21.46% 21.46% 0.00% 21.46% 21.46% 21.46% 21.46% 21.46% 21.46% 21.46% 21.46% 21.46% 21.46% 21.46% 21.46% 21.46% 21.46% 21.46%	21.46% 21.46%	
576 577 578 579 580 581 582 583 584 585 586 587 588 599 591 592 593 594 595 596 600 601 602 603 604 604 605		TOLL TOLL OPTIONAL TOLL CALLING PLANS Optional Toll Calling Plans CENTREX (PLEXAR) AT&T Indiana Centrex Service ACS AT&T Indiana Centrex Network Manager PRIVATE LINE Analog Private Lines Private Line Channel Services RESIDENCE LOCAL EXCHANGE SERVICE Life Line Residence 1 Party Residence Measured EXPANDED LOCAL CALLING Extended Area Service VERTICAL SERVICES Anonymous Call Rejection Repeat Dialing (Auto Redial) Repeat Dialing (Auto Redial) Repeat Dialing (Auto Redial) Repeat Dialing (Porvarding Call Forwarding - Busy Line Call Forwarding - Busy Line/Don't Answer	RESALE	21.46% 21.46% 21.46% 21.46% 21.46% 21.46% 21.46% 21.46% 21.46% 21.46% 21.46% 21.46% 21.46% 21.46% 21.46% 21.46% 21.46% 21.46% 21.46% 21.46%	21.46% 21.46%	
576 577 578 579 580 581 582 583 584 585 587 588 589 590 591 592 593 594 595 596 600 601 602 603 604 606 606		TOLL TOLL OPTIONAL TOLL CALLING PLANS Optional Toll Calling Plans CENTREX (PLEXAR) AT&T Indiana Centrex Service ACS AT&T Indiana Centrex Network Manager PRIVATE LINE Analog Private Lines Private Line Channel Services RESIDENCE LOCAL EXCHANGE SERVICE Life Line Residence 1 Party Residence 1 Party Residence Measured EXPANDED LOCAL CALLING Extended Area Service VERTICAL SERVICES Anonymous Call Rejection Repeat Dialing (Auto Redial) Repeat Dialing - Per Use (Auto Redial - Usage Sensitive) Call Forwarding - Busy Line Call Forwarding - Busy Line Call Forwarding - Busy Line Call Forwarding - Bon't Answer Call Forwarding - Don't Answer	RESALE	21.46% 21.46%	21.46% 21.46%	
576 577 578 579 580 581 582 583 584 585 586 587 589 590 591 592 593 594 595 596 600 601 602 602 603 604 606 606		TOLL TOLL TOLL TOLL TOLL TOLL TOLL TOLL	RESALE	21.46% 21.46% 21.46% 0.00% 21.46%	21.46% 21.46%	
576 5776 5779 5880 581 582 583 584 585 586 587 589 590 591 592 593 594 595 596 600 601 602 603 604 606 606 606		OPTIONAL TOLL CALLING PLANS Optional Toll Calling Plans CENTREX (PLEXAR) AT&T Indiana Centrex Service ACS AT&T Indiana Centrex Network Manager PRIVATE LINE Analog Private Lines Private Line Channel Services RESIDENCE LOCAL EXCHANGE SERVICE Life Line Residence 1 Party Residence Measured EXPANDED LOCAL CALLING Extended Area Service VERTICAL SERVICES Anonymous Call Rejection Repeat Dialing (Auto Redial) Repeat Dialing - Per Use (Auto Redial - Usage Sensitive) Call Blocker Call Forwarding - Busy Line (Call Return - Usage Sensitive) Automatic Call-Back (Call Return - Usage Sensitive)	RESALE	21.46% 21.46% 21.46% 0.00% 21.46%	21.46% 21.46%	
576 5778 5779 5880 581 582 583 584 585 586 587 588 589 590 591 592 593 594 600 601 602 603 604 604 605 606 608		OPTIONAL TOLL CALLING PLANS Optional Toll Calling Plans CENTREX (PLEXAR) AT&T Indiana Centrex Service ACS AT&T Indiana Centrex Network Manager PRIVATE LINE Analog Private Lines Private Line Channel Services RESIDENCE LOCAL EXCHANGE SERVICE Life Line Residence 1 Party Residence Measured EXPANDED LOCAL CALLING Extended Area Service VERTICAL SERVICES Anonymous Call Rejection Repeat Dialing (Auto Redial) Repeat Dialing - Per Use (Auto Redial - Usage Sensitive) Call Forwarding - Busy Line Call Forwarding - Busy Line Call Forwarding - Busy Line Call Forwarding - Bon't Answer Automatic Call-Back (Call Return) Automatic Call-Back (Call Return) Automatic Call-Back (Call Return) Call Trace Call Trace	RESALE	21.46% 21.46%	21.46% 21.46% 21.46% 2.1.46% 2.1.46% 21.46%	
576 577 578 579 580 581 582 583 584 585 587 588 589 591 592 593 594 595 596 600 601 602 603 606 606 607 609 610		TOLL TOLL TOLL TOLL TOLL TOLL TOLL TOLL	RESALE	21.46% 21.46% 21.46% 0.00% 21.46%	21.46% 21.46%	
576 5776 5779 5880 581 582 583 584 586 587 588 590 591 592 593 594 595 597 598 600 601 602 603 604 605 606 608		TOLL TOLL TOLL OPTIONAL TOLL CALLING PLANS Optional Toll Calling Plans CENTREX (PLEXAR) AT&T Indiana Centrex Service ACS AT&T Indiana Centrex Network Manager PRIVATE LINE Analog Private Lines Private Line Channel Services Private Line Channel Services It e Line Residence Heasured EXPANDED LOCAL EXCHLING Extended Area Service VERTICAL SERVICES Anonymous Call Rejection Repeat Dialing (Auto Redial) Repeat Dialing - Per Use (Auto Redial - Usage Sensitive) Call Forwarding - Busy Line Call Forwarding - Busy Line/Don't Answer Call Forwarding - Busy Line/Don't Answer Automatic Call-Back (Par Use (Call Return - Usage Sensitive) Call Trace Call Trace Call Trace Call Waiting Call Waiting Call Waiting Call Waiting Caller Dwith Name (Calling Name)	RESALE	21.46% 21.46% 21.46% 0.00% 21.46%	21.46% 21.46%	
576 5776 5779 5880 581 582 583 584 585 586 587 598 599 591 592 593 594 600 601 602 603 604 605 606 607 608 609 610 611 612		TOLL TOLL TOLL OPTIONAL TOLL CALLING PLANS Optional Toll Calling Plans CENTREX (PLEXAR) AT&T Indiana Centrex Service ACS AT&T Indiana Centrex Network Manager PRIVATE LINE Analog Private Lines Private Line Channel Services RESIDENCE LOCAL EXCHANGE SERVICE Life Line Residence 1 Party Residence 1 Party Residence Measured EXPANDED LOCAL CALLING Extended Area Service VERTICAL SERVICES Anonymous Call Rejection Repeat Dialing (Auto Redial) Repeat Dialing - Per Use (Auto Redial - Usage Sensitive) Call Forwarding - Busy Line Call Forwarding - Busy Line/Don't Answer Automatic Call-Back Per Use (Call Return - Usage Sensitive) Call Trace Call Trace Call Witting Caller ID With Name (Calling Name) Caller ID with Name (Calling Name) Caller ID with Name (Calling Name)	RESALE	21.46% 21.46% 21.46% 0.00% 21.46%	21.46% 21.46%	
576 5778 5779 5880 581 582 583 584 585 586 587 588 589 591 592 593 594 600 601 602 603 604 605 606 607 608 609 610 611 611		OPTIONAL TOLL CALLING PLANS Optional Toll Calling Plans CENTREX (PLEXAR) AT&T Indiana Centrex Service ACS AT&T Indiana Centrex Network Manager PRIVATE LINE Analog Private Lines Private Line Channel Services RESIDENCE LOCAL EXCHANGE SERVICE Life Line Residence 1 Party Residence 1 Party Residence Measured EXPANDED LOCAL CALLING Extended Area Service YERTICAL SERVICES Anonymous Call Rejection Repeat Dialing (Auto Redial) Repeat Dialing - Per Use (Auto Redial - Usage Sensitive) Call Forwarding - Busy Line Call Forwarding - Busy Line/Con't Answer Call Forwarding - Don't Answer Automatic Call-Back (Call Return) Automatic Call-Back Per Use (Call Return - Usage Sensitive) Call Tace Call Waiting Caller ID With Name (Calling Name) Caller ID (Calling Service - 1 (Personalized Ring - 1 dependent number)	RESALE	21.46% 21.46%	21.46% 21.46%	
576 577 578 579 580 581 582 583 584 585 587 588 589 590 591 592 593 594 595 596 600 601 602 603 604 606 606 607 608 609 610 611 611 612 613 614		OPTIONAL TOLL CALLING PLANS Optional Toll Calling Plans CENTREX (PLEXAR) AT&T Indiana Centrex Network Manager PRIVATE LINE Analog Private Lines Private Line Channel Services RESIDENCE LOCAL EXCHANGE SERVICE Life Line Residence 1 Party Residence 1 Party Residence Measured EXPANDED LOCAL CALLING Extended Area Service VERTICAL SERVICES Anonymous Call Rejection Repeat Dialing (Auto Redial) Repeat Dialing (Auto Redial) Repeat Dialing (Auto Redial) Repeat Dialorg - Busy Line Call Forwarding - Busy Line Call Forwarding - Busy Line/Don't Answer Call Forwarding - Don't Answer Automatic Call-Back (Call Return) Caller ID (With Name (Calling Name) Caller ID (Calling Number) Multi-Ring Service - 2 (Personalized Ring - 1 dependent number) Multi-Ring Service - 2 (Personalized Ring - 2 dependent number) Multi-Ring Service - 2 (Personalized Ring - 2 dependent number)	RESALE RESALE	21.46% 21.46% 21.46% 0.00% 21.46%	21.46% 21.46%	
576 577 578 579 580 581 582 583 584 585 586 587 588 590 591 592 593 594 600 601 602 603 604 605 606 607 608 609 610 611 611		OPTIONAL TOLL CALLING PLANS Optional Toll Calling Plans CENTREX (PLEXAR) AT&T Indiana Centrex Service ACS AT&T Indiana Centrex Network Manager PRIVATE LINE Analog Private Lines Private Line Channel Services RESIDENCE LOCAL EXCHANGE SERVICE Life Line Residence 1 Party Residence 1 Party Residence Measured EXPANDED LOCAL CALLING Extended Area Service YERTICAL SERVICES Anonymous Call Rejection Repeat Dialing (Auto Redial) Repeat Dialing - Per Use (Auto Redial - Usage Sensitive) Call Forwarding - Busy Line Call Forwarding - Busy Line/Con't Answer Call Forwarding - Don't Answer Automatic Call-Back (Call Return) Automatic Call-Back Per Use (Call Return - Usage Sensitive) Call Tace Call Waiting Caller ID With Name (Calling Name) Caller ID (Calling Service - 1 (Personalized Ring - 1 dependent number)	RESALE	21.46% 21.46%	21.46% 21.46%	

INDIANA BELL TELEPHONE COMPANY INCORPORATED d/b/a ATT INDIANA September 14, 2007

Line	INDIANA		Recurring	Non-Re	curring
2	AT&T Generic Rates	USOC	Monthly	First	Additional
616	RCF, Interstate, Interexchange	RESALE	21.46%	21.46%	
617	RCF, Intrastate	RESALE	21.46%	21.46%	
618	RCF, Interstate, International	RESALE	21.46%	21.46%	
619	RCF, Intrastate, Interexchange	RESALE	21.46%	21.46%	
620	RCF to 800	RESALE	21.46%	21.46%	
621	RCF Additional	RESALE	21.46%	21.46%	
622	Selective Call Forwarding	RESALE	21.46%	21.46%	
623	Speed Calling 8	RESALE	21.46%	21.46%	
624	Three Way Calling	RESALE	21.46%	21.46%	
625	Call Screening	RESALE	21.46%	21.46%	
626	Busy Line Transfer	RESALE	21.46%	21.46%	
627	Alternate Answer	RESALE	21.46%	21.46%	
628	Message Waiting - Tone	RESALE	21.46%	21.46%	
629	Easy Call	RESALE	21.46%	21.46%	
630	Name and Number Delivery Service	RESALE	21.46%	21.46%	
631				2370	
632	ISDN				
633	ISDN	RESALE	21.46%	21.46%	
634					
635	OTHER				
636	Grandfathered Services	RESALE	0.00%	0.00%	
637	Promotions (Greater than 90 Days)	RESALE	21.46%	21.46%	
638	Touchtone	RESALE	21.46%	21.46%	
639	Home Services Packages	RESALE	21.46%	21.46%	
640	900/976 Call Blocking (900/976 Call Restriction)	RESALE	21.46%	21.46%	
641	976 (976 Information Delivery Service)	RESALE	21.46%	21.46%	
642	Access Services (See Current Access Tariff)	RESALE	0.00%	0.00%	
643	Additional Directory Listings	RESALE	21.46%	21.46%	
644	Carrier Disconnect Service (Company Initiated Suspension Service)	RESALE	21.46%	21.46%	
645	Connection Services	RESALE	21.46%	21.46%	
646	Premise Services/Line Backer (Maintenance of Service Charges)	RESALE	0.00%	0.00%	
647	Shared Tenant Service	RESALE	0.00%	0.00%	
648					
649	TOLL				
650	Custom and Dedicated 800 Service (Home 800)	RESALE	21.46%	21.46%	
651	IntraLATA MTS	RESALE	21.46%	21.46%	
652	Toll Restriction	RESALE	21.46%	21.46%	
653					
654	Electronic Billing Information Data (daily usage)	RESALE	\$0.00		
655	per message				
656					
657	Line Connection Charge				
658	Residence	RESALE		21.46%	
659	Business	RESALE		21.46%	
660		-			
661	Service Order/Service Request Charge				
662	Residence	RESALE		21.46%	
663	Business	RESALE		21.46%	
664					
665	Non-Electronic (Manual) Service Order Charge				
666	Residence	RESALE		\$ 9.02	
667	Business	RESALE		\$ 9.02	

				Current Monthly Recurring	Current Non- Recurring Rate
Line	Product Type	Rate Element Description	USOC	Rate	(Initial)
1	CLEC-PROVISIONED FACILITIES & EQUIPMENT: CAGED				
2	REAL ESTATE				
3	Site Conditioning Safety & Security	Per Sq. Ft. of space used by CLEC Per Sq. Ft. of space used by CLEC	S8FWB S8F4N		\$9.28 \$19.56
5	Floor Space Usage	Per Sq. Ft. of space used by CLEC	S8F4L	\$5.97	ψ19.50
6	COMMON SYSTEMS				
7	Common Systems - Cage PLANNING	Per Sq. Ft. of space used by CLEC	S8F4A	\$0.44	\$59.86
	Planning - Central Office	Per Sq. Ft. of space used by CLEC	S8GCA	\$0.09	\$7.55
10	Planning	Per Request	NRFCD	7	\$5,244.43
	Planning - Subsequent Inter. Cabling	Per Request	NRFCE		\$2,267.04
	Planning - Subsequent Power Cabling Planning - Subs. Inter./Power Cabling	Per Request Per Request	NRFCF NRFCG		\$2,306.10 \$2,884.60
	Planning - Non-Standard	Per Request	NRFCH		\$1,436.00
	POWER PROVISIONING	·			
	Power Panel:	Des Desses Dessel (OLEO Desside d)	NONE		
17 18	50 Amp 200 Amp	Per Power Panel (CLEC Provided) Per Power Panel (CLEC Provided)	NONE NONE		
19	Power Cable and Infrastructure:	To Fower Fallor (OLLO Frontada)	HOILE		
	Power Cable Rack	Per Four Power Cables or Quad	NONE		
	2-10 Amp Feeds	Per 2-10 Amp Power Feeds (CLEC Provided)	C1F31	\$0.25	
	2-20 Amp Feeds 2-30 Amp Feeds	Per 2-20 Amp Power Feeds (CLEC Provided) Per 2-30 Amp Power Feeds (CLEC Provided)	S8GF1 C1F32	\$0.25 \$0.25	
	2-40 Amp Feeds	Per 2-40 Amp Power Feeds (CLEC Provided)	C1F33	\$0.25	
25	2-50 Amp Feeds	Per 2-50 Amp Power Feeds (CLEC Provided)	S8GF2	\$0.25	
	2-100 Amp Feeds	Per 2-100 Amp Power Feeds (CLEC Provided)	S8GF3	\$0.25	\$48.23
	Equipment Grounding: Ground Cable Placement	Per Sq. Ft. of space used by CLEC	S8FCR	\$0.03	\$0.92
	DC POWER AMPERAGE CHARGE	1 0. 04. This of opuse assa by 0220	00.0.1	ψ0.00	ψ0.02
	HVAC	Per 10 Amps	S8GCS	\$14.62	
	Per Amp FIBER CABLE PLACEMENT	Per Amp	S8GCR	\$10.61	
	Central Office:				
	Fiber Cable	Per Fiber Cable Sheath (CLEC Vendor Pulls Cable)	S8FQ9	\$4.85	\$809.13
	Entrance Conduit	Per Fiber Cable Sheath	S8FW5	\$8.76	
	MISCELLANEOUS & OPTIONAL COST: MISCELLANEOUS COSTS				
38	Timing Lead (1 pair per circuit)	Per Linear Foot, Per pair	S8F45	\$0.08	\$14.81
39	Bits Timing	Based on two (2) leads per circuit	S8FQT	\$3.58	\$698.82
40	Space Availability Report	Per Premise	NRFCQ		\$168.04
41 42	Security Access / ID Cards Security Access / ID Cards/Expedite	Per Five Cards Per Five Cards	NRFCM NRFCN		\$123.35 \$203.35
43	CAGE COMMON COSTS	Terrive datus	THAT OR		Ψ203.33
	AC Circuit Placement	Per Sq. Ft. (CLEC provides cage)	NRL6O		\$5.29
	INTERCONNECTION COSTS: ILEC TO CLEC CONNECTION				
47	Voice Grade Arrangement	100 Copper Pairs (CLEC provides cable)	S8F48	\$3.86	\$156.02
48	Voice Grade Arrangement	100 Shielded Pairs (CLEC provides cable)	S8FWU	\$3.86	
	DS1 Arrangement - DCS	28 DS1 (CLEC provides cable)	S8FQM	\$295.42	
	DS1 Arrangement - DSX DS3 Arrangement - DCS	28 DS1 (CLEC provides cable) 1 DS3 (CLEC provides cable)	S8F46 S8F47	\$6.07 \$115.30	
	DS3 Arrangement - DC5	1 DS3 (CLEC provides cable)	S8FQN	\$5.69	
53	Fiber Arrangement	12 Fiber Pairs (CLEC provides cable)	S8FQR	\$3.58	
54	CLEC TO CLEC CONNECTION	Dec Cable	225	***	
55 56	Cable Racking and Hole for Optical Cable Racking and Hole for DS1	Per Cable Per Cable	S8GFE S8GFF	\$0.82 \$0.57	
57	Cable Racking and Hole for DS3	Per Cable	S8GFG	\$0.57	
58	Route Design		NRFCX		\$424.88
59	Connection for DS1	Per 28 Circuits (CLEC provides cable)	S8GFH	\$0.18	
60 61	Connection for DS3 Connection for Optical	Per Circuit (CLEC provides cable) Per Cable (CLEC provides cable)	S8GFJ S8GFK	\$0.12 \$0.31	
62	TIME SENSITIVE ACTIVITIES	. S. Subio (GEES PISTINGS GADIO)	5031 K	φυ.31	
63	PRE-VISITS				
64	Colloc. Ser. Mgr 2nd Level	Per 1/4 Hour	NRFCR		\$23.23
65 66	Comm. Tech - Craft CO Manager - 1st Level	Per 1/4 Hour Per 1/4 Hour	NRFCS NRFCT		\$19.60 \$19.72
67	Floor Space Planning - 1st Level	Per 1/4 Hour	NRFCU		\$19.72
68	CONSTRUCTION VISITS				
69	Project Manager - 1st Level	Per 1/4 Hour	NRFCV		\$19.24 \$23.23
70 71	Colloc. Ser. Mgr 2nd Level	Per 1/4 Hour	NRFCZ		\$23.23
	AT&T-PROVISIONED FACILITIES & EQUIPMENT: CAGED				
	REAL ESTATE	D. O. F. (
74 75	Site Conditioning Safety & Security	Per Sq. Ft. of space used by CLEC Per Sq. Ft. of space used by CLEC	S8GCE S8GCF		\$9.28 \$19.56
	Floor Space Usage	Per Sq. Ft. of space used by CLEC Per Sq. Ft. of space used by CLEC	SSGCF	\$5.97	
77	COMMON SYSTEMS				
78	Common Systems - Cage	Per Sq. Ft. of space used by CLEC	S8GCG	\$0.44	\$59.86

Line	Product Type	Rate Element Description	USOC	Current Monthly Recurring Rate	Current Non- Recurring Rate (Initial)
79	PLANNING Planning - Central Office	Per Sq. Ft. of space used by CLEC	S8GCA	\$0.09	\$7.55
	Planning	Per Request	NRFCD	70.00	\$5,244.43
	Planning - Subsequent Inter. Cabling	Per Request	NRFCE		\$2,267.04
	Planning - Subsequent Power Cabling	Per Request	NRFCF		\$2,306.10
	Planning - Subs. Inter./Power Cabling Planning - Non-Standard	Per Request Per Request	NRFCG NRFCH		\$2,884.60 \$1,436.00
	POWER PROVISIONING	rei Nequesi	NKFCH		\$1,430.00
	Power Panel:				
	50 Amp	Per Power Panel	S8GC8	\$15.77	\$3,079.47
	200 Amp	Per Power Panel	S8GC9	\$18.75	\$3,659.46
	Power Cable and Infrastructure: 2-10 Amp Feeds	Per 2-10 Amp Power Feeds	C1F3A	\$5.83	\$1,378.83
	2-20 Amp Feeds	Per 2-20 Amp Power Feeds	SSGCU	\$7.74	
	2-30 Amp Feeds	Per 2-30 Amp Power Feeds	C1F3B	\$8.35	\$1,700.70
	2.40 Amp Feeds	Per 2-40 Amp Power Feeds	C1F3C	\$8.96	\$1,830.56
	2-50 Amp Feeds	Per 2-50 Amp Power Feeds	S8GCV	\$9.57	\$1,954.85
	2-100 Amp Feeds	Per 2-100 Amp Power Feeds	S8GCW	\$11.39	\$2,344.44
	Equipment Grounding: Ground Cable Placement	Per Sq. Ft. of space used by CLEC	S8GDA	\$0.03	\$0.92
	DC POWER AMPERAGE CHARGE	1 Cr Oq. 1 t. Or space used by OLLO	OOODA	ψ0.03	Ψ0.52
	HVAC	Per 10 Amps	S8GCS	\$14.62	
101	Per Amp	Per Amp	S8GCR	\$10.61	
	FIBER CABLE PLACEMENT			1	
	Central Office:	Day Fiber Cable Cheeth	00005	04.05	04.040.00
	Fiber Cable Entrance Conduit to Vault	Per Fiber Cable Sheath Per Fiber Cable Sheath	S8GDE S8GDD	\$4.85 \$8.76	\$1,619.88
	MISCELLANEOUS & OPTIONAL COST:	rei Fibel Cable Stieatti	30000	φ6.70	
	MISCELLANEOUS COSTS				
	Timing Lead (1 pair per circuit)	Per Linear Foot, Per pair	S8GEK	\$0.08	\$14.81
	Bits Timing	Based on two (2) leads per circuit	S8GEJ	\$3.58	
	Space Availability Report	Per Premise	NRFCQ		\$168.04
	Security Access / ID Cards	Per Five Cards	NRFCM		\$123.35
	Security Access / ID Cards/Expedite CAGE COMMON COSTS	Per Five Cards	NRFCN		\$203.35
	Cage Preparation	Per Sq. Ft. of space used by CLEC	S8GCH	\$0.27	\$19.70
	INTERCONNECTION COSTS:	1 or eq. () or opass assumption		40.2.	4.0
	ILEC TO CLEC CONNECTION				
	Voice Grade Arrangement	100 Copper Pairs	S8GD4	\$4.92	\$1,027.16
	Voice Grade Arrangement	100 Shielded Pairs	S8GD5	\$4.92	\$1,027.16
	DS1 Arrangement - DCS	28 DS1 28 DS1	S8GDK S8GDP	\$297.44 \$9.79	\$3,613.06
	DS1 Arrangement - DSX DS3 Arrangement - DCS	1 DS3	S8GDP	\$9.79 \$115.58	
	DS3 Arrangement - DSX	1 DS3	S8GDZ	\$7.14	
	Fiber Arrangement	12 Fiber Pairs (24 Fiber strands)	S8GED	\$6.55	\$1,779.78
	CLEC TO CLEC CONNECTION				
	Cable Racking and Hole for Optical	Per Cable	S8GFE	\$0.82	
	Cable Racking and Hole for DS1	Per Cable	S8GFF	\$0.57	
	Cable Racking and Hole for DS3 Route Design	Per Cable	S8GFG NRFCX	\$0.50	\$424.88
	Connection for DS1	Per 28 Circuits	S8GFC	\$1.41	\$982.35
	Connection for DS3	Per Circuit	S8GFD	\$1.30	
132	Connection for Optical (Fiber) TIME SENSITIVE ACTIVITIES	Per Cable	S8GFB	\$1.38	\$1,404.07
	PRE-VISITS				
	Colloc. Ser. Mgr 2nd Level	Per 1/4 Hour	NRFCR		\$23.23
	Comm. Tech - Craft CO Manager - 1st Level	Per 1/4 Hour Per 1/4 Hour	NRFCS NRFCT	-	\$19.60 \$19.72
	Floor Space Planning - 1st Level	Per 1/4 Hour	NRFCU	1	\$19.72 \$19.24
	CONSTRUCTION VISITS	**	00		Ų.U.L
139	Project Manager - 1st Level	Per 1/4 Hour	NRFCV		\$19.24
	Colloc. Ser. Mgr 2nd Level	Per 1/4 Hour	NRFCZ		\$23.23
141	CLEC-PROVISIONED FACILITIES & EQUIPMENT: CAGELESS				
	REAL ESTATE			1	
	Site Conditioning	Per Frame (Standard Bay=10 sq ft)	S8FWC		\$92.81
145	Safety & Security	Per Frame (Standard Bay=10 sq ft)	S8FWG		\$195.57
	Floor Space Usage	Per Frame (Standard Bay=10 sq ft)	S8F9C	\$64.21	
	COMMON SYSTEMS	Por Frame (Standard Pay 40 or #\)	00514/5	#0 or	6700 15
	Common Systems - Cageless PLANNING	Per Frame (Standard Bay=10 sq ft)	S8FWE	\$9.35	\$760.45
	Planning - Central Office	Per Frame (Standard Bay=10 sq ft)	S8GCB	\$1.13	\$75.54
	Planning	Per Request	NRFCJ	ψ1.13	\$4,601.93
152	Planning - Subsequent Inter. Cabling	Per Request	NRFCE		\$2,267.04
	Planning - Subsequent Power Cabling	Per Request	NRFCF	1	\$2,306.10
	Planning - Subs. Inter./Power Cabling	Per Request	NRFCG		\$2,884.60
	Planning - Non-Standard	Per Request	NRFCH	1	\$1,436.00
ı 156	POWER PROVISIONING			1	
					i e
157	Power Panel: 50 Amp	Per Power Panel (CLEC Provided)	NONE		

Description					Current	Comment Nam
100 Power Cable and Infrastructures					_	Current Non- Recurring Rate
181 Power Caste Rack 251 Amp Parties 251 Amp Parties 252 Amp Parties 252 Amp Parties 252 Amp Parties 253 Amp Parties 252 Amp Parties 253			Rate Element Description	USOC	Rate	(Initial)
183 220 Amp Feedes			Per Four Power Cables or Quad	NONE		
165 29A Prop Feeds						
165 2-60 Amp Feeds						
167 2-100 Ann Peeds						
166 Equipment Groundring						
190 Octowal Placement Per Fame \$800\$ \$0.03 \$15.02			Per 2-100 Amp Power Feeds (CLEC Provided)	S8GF3	\$0.25	\$48.23
170 DO POWER AMPERAGE CHARGE Part O Amps SECCE \$14.02			Per Frame	S8GDB	\$0.33	\$15.32
Per Amp						
173 CEV HIT & Cabinets						
1717 Filter Cable Proceedings Procedure Proced		'	,			
Time Per Carbo Per Fiber Cable Per Fiber Cable Septing	174	FIBER CABLE PLACEMENT				
Transport Conduit			D. 5". 0.11 01 11 (0150)		04.05	# 000 40
176 CEV, HUT & Cabinets: Per Fiber Cable Sheath						
180 Entrance Conduit			. or riser easie erroam	30.110	ψοο	
181 MISCELLANEOUS CORTS						\$53.58
182 MISCRELANEOUS COSTS			Per Fiber Cable Sheath	S8GDJ	\$2.61	
183 Timing Lead († pair per pricual) Per Linear Fool, Per pair SBF45 \$0.08 \$14.81 186 Bata Timing Blased on two (2) leads per circuit SBF07 \$3.58 \$3988.82 186 Space Availability Report Per Premae NRFCM \$123.82 187 Space Availability Report Per Premae NRFCM \$123.82 188 Security Access 10 Card Per Premae NRFCM \$123.82 189 Security Access 10 Card Per Premae NRFCM \$123.82 180 AGRELESS POT BAY OPTIONS Per Pre Cards NRFCM \$0.03.82 180 Sandard Capter Bby Each (CLEC Provided) NONE Per Premae Each (CLEC Provided						
185 Sasca Availability Report Per Premise NRFCQ \$182.04	183	Timing Lead (1 pair per circuit)				
186 Sourtry Access / ID Cardut Speedite Per Five Cards NRFCM \$203.81					\$3.58	
187 Sacurity Access / ID Cardoffspedite Per Five Cards NoFCN \$203.38						
188 Standard Equipment Bay						\$203.35
190 Non-Standard Cabiner Bay Each (ICLEC Provided) None	188	CAGELESS / POT BAY OPTIONS				
191 VFDSO Termination Pane						
1992 VP/DSO Termination Module						
194 DiPP-I Jack Access Card Each (CLEC Provided) NONE						
SSS/STS-1 Interconnect Module						
Sign Sign Interconnect Module						
197 Fiber Optic Splitter Panel Each (CLEC Provided) NONE						
1990 CEV. HUT. CABINET	197	Fiber Optic Splitter Panel	Each (CLEC Provided)			
200 24 Foot CEV 2 Inch Mounting Space \$86E3 \$1.64			Each (CLEC Provided)	NONE		
201 Ide Foot CEV			2 Inch Mounting Space	S8GF3	\$1.64	
2004 Large Cabinet 2 Inch Mourting Space S8GEZ \$1.33 204 Large Cabinet 2 Inch Mourting Space S8GEX \$1.63 205 Medium Cabinet 2 Inch Mourting Space S8GEX \$2.19 206 Small Cabinet 2 Inch Mourting Space S8GEX \$3.29 207 INTERCONNECTION COSTS 2 Inch Mourting Space S8GEZ \$3.29 208 ILECT OC LICE CONNECTION 2						
204 Large Cabinet 2. Inch Mourting Space \$86EX \$1.63					* -	
200 Medium Cabinet 2 Inch Mounting Space \$8GEY \$2.19						
206 Small Cabinet 2 1nch Mounting Space \$86EZ \$3.29						
LIEC TO CLEC CONNECTION			2 Inch Mounting Space	S8GEZ	\$3.29	
Voice Grade Arrangement				+		
210 Voice Grade Arrangement 100 Shielded Pairs (CLEC provides cable) S8FW \$3.86 \$156.02			100 Copper Pairs (CLEC provides cable)	S8F3E	\$3.86	\$156.02
212 DS1 Arrangement - DSX 28 DS1 (CLEC provides cable) S8F2P \$6.07 \$486.86	210	Voice Grade Arrangement	11 \ 1 /		\$3.86	\$156.02
DS3 Arrangement - DCS					7-00	40,
DS3 Arrangement - DSX						
215 Eiber Arrangement 12 Fiber Pairs (CLEC provides cable) S8F49 \$3.76 \$495.45						
217 Cable Racking and Hole for Optica Per Cable S8GFE \$0.82	215	Fiber Arrangement				
218 Cable Racking and Hole for DS1 Per Cable S8GFF \$0.57 219 Cable Racking and Hole for DS3 Per Cable S8GFG \$0.50 220 Route Design RNFCX \$424.88 221 Connection for DS1 Per 28 Circuits (CLEC provides cable) S8GFL \$0.18 \$0.00 222 Connection for DS3 Per Circuit (CLEC provides cable) S8GFM \$0.12 \$0.00 223 Connection for DS3 Per Cable (CLEC provides cable) S8GFM \$0.12 \$0.00 224 PROJECT MANAGEMENT Per Cable (CLEC provides cable) S8GFN \$0.31 \$0.00 225 CEV, HUT & CABINET Per CLEC Application NRFCK \$631.17 226 Project Coordination Per CLEC Application NRFCK \$631.17 227 TIME SENSITIVE ACTIVITIES PRE-VISITS Per 1/4 Hour NRFCR \$23.23 230 Comm. Tech - Craft Per 1/4 Hour NRFCS \$19.60 231 CO Manager - 1st Level Per 1/4 Hour NRFCT \$19.72 232 CONSTRUCTION VISITS Per 1/4 Hour NRFCU \$19.24 233 CONSTRUCTION VISITS Per 1/4 Hour NRFCU \$19.24 234 Project Manager - 1st Level Per 1/4 Hour NRFCU \$19.24 235 Colloc. Ser. Mgr 2nd Level Per 1/4 Hour NRFCU \$19.24 236 Colloc. Ser. Mgr 2nd Level Per 1/4 Hour NRFCU \$19.24 237 AT&T-PROVISIONED FACILITIES & EQUIPMENT: CAGELESS 238 238 REAL ESTATE Per Frame (Standard Bay=10 sq ft) S8GCL \$92.81 240 Safety & Security Per Frame (Standard Bay=10 sq ft) S8GCN \$19.55 251 Conditioning Per Frame (Standard Bay=10 sq ft) S8GCN \$19.55 252 Conditioning Per Frame (Standard Bay=10 sq ft) S8GCN \$19.55 253 Catery Par 20 Par 20 254 Catery Par 20 Par 20 255 Catery Par 20 Par 20 266 Catery Par 20 Par 20 276 Catery Par 20 277 Catery Par 20 278 Catery Par 20 278 Catery Par 20 279 Catery Par 20 270 Catery Par 20			Per Cable	SSCEE	¢0.00	
219 Cable Racking and Hole for DS3 Per Cable S8GFG \$0.50						
221 Connection for DS1	219	Cable Racking and Hole for DS3		S8GFG		
222 Connection for DS3			Por 29 Circuito (CLEC provides cable)		#0.40	\$424.88 \$0.00
223 Connection for Optical Per Cable (CLEC provides cable) S8GFN \$0.31 \$0.00						
225 CEV, HUT & CABINET						\$0.00
Per CLEC Application						
TIME SENSITIVE ACTIVITIES			Per CLEC Application	NDECK		¢624.47
228 PRE-VISITS Per 1/4 Hour NRFCR \$23.23			I O OLLO Application	NNFUN		φοσ1.17
230 Comm. Tech - Craft Per 1/4 Hour NRFCS \$19.60 231 CO Manager - 1st Level Per 1/4 Hour NRFCT \$19.72 232 Floor Space Planning - 1st Leve Per 1/4 Hour NRFCU \$19.24 233 CONSTRUCTION VISITS	228	PRE-VISITS				
231 CO Manager - 1st Level Per 1/4 Hour NRFCT \$19.72						\$23.23
232 Floor Space Planning - 1st Leve Per 1/4 Hour \$19.24 233 CONSTRUCTION VISITS						
233 CONSTRUCTION VISITS						\$19.24
235 Colloc. Ser. Mgr 2nd Level	233	CONSTRUCTION VISITS				
236 237 AT&T-PROVISIONED FACILITIES & EQUIPMENT: CAGELESS 238 REAL ESTATE 239 Site Conditioning Per Frame (Standard Bay=10 sq ft) S8GCL \$92.81 240 Safety & Security Per Frame (Standard Bay=10 sq ft) S8GCN \$195.57						\$19.24 \$23.23
237 AT&T-PROVISIONED FACILITIES & EQUIPMENT: CAGELESS		Colloc. Set. Ivigt 2110 Level	FCI 1/4 FIOUI	NKFGZ		\$23.23
238 REAL ESTATE 239 Site Conditioning Per Frame (Standard Bay=10 sq ft) \$8GCL \$92.81 240 Safety & Security Per Frame (Standard Bay=10 sq ft) \$8GCN \$195.57	200					
239 Site Conditioning Per Frame (Standard Bay=10 sq ft) \$8GCL \$92.81 240 Safety & Security Per Frame (Standard Bay=10 sq ft) \$8GCN \$195.57						
240 Safety & Security Per Frame (Standard Bay=10 sq ft) S8GCN \$195.57			Per Frame (Standard Roy-10 sq ft)	88601		¢02.94
						\$195.57
					\$64.21	Ţ.:::.o.

				Current Monthly	Current Non-
Line	Product Type	Rate Element Description	USOC	Recurring Rate	Recurring Rate (Initial)
	COMMON SYSTEMS	·	COCCM	¢0.05	
	Common Systems - Cageless PLANNING	Per Frame (Standard Bay=10 sq ft)	S8GCM	\$9.35	\$760.45
	Planning - Central Office	Per Frame (Standard Bay=10 sq ft)	S8GCB	\$1.13	
	Planning Planning - Subsequent Inter. Cabling	Per Request Per Request	NRFCJ NRFCE		\$4,601.93 \$2,267.04
248	Planning - Subsequent Power Cabling	Per Request	NRFCF		\$2,306.10
	Planning - Subs. Inter./Power Cabling Planning - Non-Standarc	Per Request Per Request	NRFCG NRFCH		\$2,884.60 \$1.436.00
	POWER PROVISIONING	i ei Nequest	NKFCH		\$1,430.00
	Power Panel:	Per Pewer Penel	60000	¢15.77	\$3,079.47
	50 Amp 200 Amp	Per Power Panel Per Power Panel	S8GC8 S8GC9	\$15.77 \$18.75	
	Power Cable and Infrastructure:				
	2-10 Amp Feeds 2-20 Amp Feeds	Per 2-10 Amp Power Feeds Per 2-20 Amp Power Feeds	C1F3D S8GCX	\$5.83 \$7.74	
258	2-30 Amp Feeds	Per 2-30 Amp Power Feeds	C1F3E	\$8.35	\$2,424.71
	2-40 Amp Feeds 2-50 Amp Feeds	Per 2-40 Amp Power Feeds Per 2-50 Amp Power Feeds	C1F3F S8GCY	\$8.96 \$9.57	\$2,586.91 \$2,749.10
261	2-100 Amp Feeds	Per 2-100 Amp Power Feeds	S8GCZ	\$11.39	
	Equipment Grounding:	Day Frame	COCDB	¢0.22	¢45.22
	Ground Cable Placement DC POWER AMPERAGE CHARGE	Per Frame	S8GDB	\$0.33	\$15.32
265	HVAC Per Amp	Per 10 Amps Per Amp	S8GCS S8GCR	\$14.62 \$10.61	
	CEV, HUT & Cabinets	Per 2 inch mounting space	SSGCK	\$10.61	
268	FIBER CABLE PLACEMENT				
	Central Office: Fiber Cable	Per Fiber Cable Sheath	S8GDE	\$4.85	\$1,619.88
271	Entrance Conduit	Per Fiber Cable Sheath	S8GDD	\$8.76	
	CEV, HUT & Cabinets: Fiber Cable Placement	Per Fiber Cable Sheath	S8GDH		\$53.58
	Entrance Conduit	Per Fiber Cable Sheath	S8GDJ	\$2.61	φ33.36
	MISCELLANEOUS & OPTIONAL COST:				
	MISCELLANEOUS COSTS Timing Lead (1 pair per circuit)	Per Linear Foot, Per pair	S8GEK	\$0.08	\$14.81
278	Bits Timing	Based on two (2) leads per circuit	S8GEJ	\$3.58	\$698.82
	Space Availability Report Security Access / ID Cards	Per Premise Per Five Cards	NRFCQ NRFCM		\$168.04 \$123.35
281	Security Access / ID Cards/Expedite	Per Five Cards	NRFCN		\$203.35
	CAGELESS / POT BAY OPTIONS Standard Equipment Bay	Each	NRFCO	\$8.89	\$721.28
	Non-Standard Cabinet Bay	Each	NRFCP	\$17.78	
	VF/DS0 Termination Panel/Modulε	Each	S8GE5	\$3.10	
	DDP-1 Panel/Jack Access Card DS3/STS-1 Interconnect Panel	Each Each	S8GE6 S8GE7	\$8.08 \$2.38	
288	DS3 Interconnect Module	Each	S8GE8	\$0.45	\$87.35
	Fiber Optic Splitter Panel Fiber Termination Dual Module	Each Each	S8GE9 S8GFA	\$1.52 \$1.37	
291	CEV, HUT, CABINET				
	24 Foot CEV 16 Foot CEV	2 Inch Mounting Space 2 Inch Mounting Space	S8GE3 S8GE4	\$1.64 \$1.77	
	Maxi-Hut	2 Inch Mounting Space	S8GE1	\$0.77	
	Mini-Hut	2 Inch Mounting Space	S8GE2	\$1.33	
	Large Cabinet Medium Cabinet	2 Inch Mounting Space 2 Inch Mounting Space	S8GEX S8GEY	\$1.63 \$2.19	
298	Small Cabinet	2 Inch Mounting Space	S8GEZ	\$3.29	
	INTERCONNECTION COSTS: ILEC TO CLEC CONNECTION				
301	Voice Grade Arrangement	100 Copper Pairs	S8GD6	\$4.92	
	Voice Grade Arrangement DS1 Arrangement - DCS	100 Shielded Pairs 28 DS1	S8GD7 S8GDL	\$4.92 \$297.44	\$1,027.16 \$3,613.06
304	DS1 Arrangement - DSX	28 DS1	S8GDQ	\$9.79	\$1,346.48
	DS3 Arrangement - DCS	1 DS3 1 DS3	S8GDW	\$115.58	
	DS3 Arrangement - DSX Fiber Arrangement	12 Fiber Pairs (24 Fiber Strands)	S8GD1 S8GEE	\$7.14 \$6.55	
308	CLEC TO ČLEC CONNECTION				
	Cable Racking and Hole for Optica Cable Racking and Hole for DS1	Per Cable Per Cable	S8GFE S8GFF	\$0.82 \$0.57	
311	Cable Racking and Hole for DS3	Per Cable	S8GFG	\$0.50	
	Route Design Connection for DS1	Per 28 Circuits	NRFCX S8GFC	\$1.41	\$424.88 \$982.35
314	Connection for DS3	Per Circuit	S8GFD	\$1.30	\$433.86
	Connection for Optical (Fiber)	Per Cable	S8GFB	\$1.38	\$1,404.07
	PROJECT MANAGEMENT CEV, HUT & CABINET				
318	Project Coordination	Per CLEC Application	NRFCK		\$631.17
	TIME SENSITIVE ACTIVITIES PRE-VISITS				
321	Colloc. Ser. Mgr 2nd Level	Per 1/4 Hour	NRFCR		\$23.23
	Comm. Tech - Craft	Per 1/4 Hour	NRFCS		\$19.60 \$10.72
	CO Manager - 1st Level Floor Space Planning - 1st Level	Per 1/4 Hour Per 1/4 Hour	NRFCT NRFCU		\$19.72 \$19.24
	,			1	¥.0.21

				Current	
				Monthly Recurring	Current Non- Recurring Rate
Line	Product Type CONSTRUCTION VISITS	Rate Element Description	USOC	Rate	(Initial)
	Project Manager - 1st Level	Per 1/4 Hour	NRFCV		\$19.24
327	Colloc. Ser. Mgr 2nd Level	Per 1/4 Hour	NRFCZ		\$23.23
328					
	CLEC-PROVISIONED FACILITIES & EQUIPMENT: CAGED				
	COMMON REAL ESTATE				
	Site Conditioning	Per Frame (Standard Bay=10 sq ft)	S8FWC		\$92.81
	Safety & Security	Per Frame (Standard Bay=10 sq ft)	S8FWG		\$195.57
	Floor Space Usage	Per Linear Foot	S8GCO	\$24.87	
	COMMON SYSTEMS Common Systems - Common	Per Linear Foot	S8GCP	\$3.62	\$294.37
	PLANNING	Fei Lilleai Foot	36607	φ3.02	\$294.37
	Planning - Central Office	Per Linear Foot	S8GCC	\$0.44	\$29.24
	Planning	Per Request	NRFCJ		\$4,601.93
	Planning - Subsequent Inter. Cabling	Per Request Per Request	NRFCE NRFCF		\$2,267.04
	Planning - Subsequent Power Cabling Planning - Subs. Inter./Power Cabling	Per Request Per Request	NRFCF		\$2,306.10 \$2,884.60
	Planning - Non-Standard	Per Request	NRFCH		\$1,436.00
343	POWER PROVISIONING	,			
	Power Panel:	2 2 1/0/=2			
	50 Amp 200 Amp	Per Power Panel (CLEC provides) Per Power Panel (CLEC provides)	NONE NONE		
	Power Cable and Infrastructure:	r er r ower Farier (OLEO provides)	NUNE		
	Power Cable Rack	Per Four Power Cables or Quad	NONE		
349	2-10 Amp Feeds	Per 2-10 Amp Power Feeds (CLEC Provided)	C1F31	\$0.25	
	2-20 Amp Feeds	Per 2-20 Amp Power Feeds (CLEC Provided)	S8GF1	\$0.25	
	2-30 Amp Feeds 2-40 Amp Feeds	Per 2-30 Amp Power Feeds (CLEC Provided) Per 2-40 Amp Power Feeds (CLEC Provided)	C1F32 C1F33	\$0.25 \$0.25	
	2-50 Amp Feeds	Per 2-50 Amp Power Feeds (CLEC Provided)	S8GF2	\$0.25	
	2-100 Amp Feeds	Per 2-100 Amp Power Feeds (CLEC Provided)	S8GF3	\$0.25	
355	Equipment Grounding:				·
	Ground Cable Placement	Per Linear Foot	S8GDC	\$0.13	\$5.93
	DC POWER AMPERAGE CHARGE HVAC	Per 10 Amps	S8GCS	\$14.62	
	Per Amp	Per Amp	S8GCR	\$10.61	
	FIBER CABLE PLACEMENT			7.0.0	
	Central Office:				
	Fiber Cable	Per Fiber Cable Sheath (CLEC Vendor Pulls Cable)	S8FQ9	\$4.85	
	Entrance Conduit MISCELLANEOUS & OPTIONAL COST:	Per Fiber Cable Sheath	S8FW5	\$8.76	
	MISCELLANEOUS COSTS				
	Timing Lead (1 pair per circuit)	Per Linear Foot, Per pair	S8F45	\$0.08	
	Bits Timing	Based on two (2) leads per circuit	S8FQT	\$3.58	
	Space Availability Report Security Access / ID Cards	Per Premise Per Five Cards	NRFCQ NRFCM		\$168.04 \$123.35
	Security Access / ID Cards/Expedite	Per Five Cards	NRFCN		\$203.35
	CAGE COMMON COSTS	1 of the saids			\$200.00
	Cage Preparation	Per Linear Foot	S8GCJ	\$1.00	\$157.00
	INTERCONNECTION COSTS:				
	ILEC TO CLEC CONNECTION Voice Grade Arrangement	100 Copper Pairs (CLEC provides cable)	S8F3E	\$3.86	\$156.02
	Voice Grade Arrangement	100 Shielded Pairs (CLEC provides cable)	S8FWV	\$3.86	
377	DS1 Arrangement - DCS	28 DS1 (CLEC provides cable)	S8F2J	\$295.42	\$3,105.79
	DS1 Arrangement - DSX	28 DS1 (CLEC provides cable)	S8F2P	\$6.07	\$486.89
	DS3 Arrangement - DCS DS3 Arrangement - DSX	1 DS3 (CLEC provides cable) 1 DS3 (CLEC provides cable)	\$8F21 \$8F25	\$115.30 \$5.69	
	Fiber Arrangement	12 Fiber Pairs (CLEC provides cable)	S8F49	\$3.76	
382			55. 40	\$5.70	\$ 100.40
	AT&T-PROVISIONED FACILITIES & EQUIPMENT: CAGED				
	COMMON				
	REAL ESTATE Site Conditioning	Por Ray	S8GCL		የ ሰን 04
	Site Conditioning Safety & Security	Per Bay Per Frame	SSGCL		\$92.81 \$195.57
	Floor Space Usage	Per Linear Foot	S8GCO	\$24.87	ψ100.01
388	COMMON SYSTEMS				
	Common Systems - Common	Per Linear Foot	S8GCP	\$3.62	\$294.37
	PLANNING Planning Control Office	Par Linear Foot	69000	60.11	600.01
	Planning - Central Office Planning	Per Linear Foot Per Request	S8GCC NRFCJ	\$0.44	\$29.24 \$4,601.93
	Planning - Subsequent Inter. Cabling	Per Request	NRFCE		\$2,267.04
394	Planning - Subsequent Power Cabling	Per Request	NRFCF		\$2,306.10
	Planning - Subs. Inter./Power Cabling	Per Request	NRFCG		\$2,884.60
	Planning - Non-Standard	Per Request	NRFCH		\$1,436.00
	POWER PROVISIONING Power Panel:				
	50 Amp	Per Power Panel	S8GC8	\$15.77	\$3,079.47
	200 Amp	Per Power Panel	S8GC9	\$18.75	
	Power Cable and Infrastructure:				2
	2-10 Amp Feeds	Per 2-10 Amp Power Feeds	C1F3A	\$5.83	
	2-20 Amp Feeds 2-30 Amp Feeds	Per 2-20 Amp Power Feeds Per 2-30 Amp Power Feeds	S8GC1 C1F3B	\$7.74 \$8.35	
+∪4	= 00 / m/p 1 0000	. 5. 2 00 / mp / 0 mol / 0003	CITOD	ψυ.33	ψ1,700.70

				Current Monthly Recurring	Current Non- Recurring Rate
Line	Product Type	Rate Element Description	USOC	Rate	(Initial)
	2.40 Amp Feeds	Per 2-40 Amp Power Feeds	C1F3C	\$8.96	
	2-50 Amp Feeds	Per 2-50 Amp Power Feeds	S8GC2	\$9.57	\$1,954.85
	2-100 Amp Feeds	Per 2-100 Amp Power Feeds	S8GC3	\$11.39	\$2,344.44
	Equipment Grounding:				A= 00
	Ground Cable Placement	Per Linear Foot	S8GDC	\$0.13	\$5.93
	DC POWER AMPERAGE CHARGE HVAC	Per 10 Amps	S8GCS	\$14.62	
	Per Amp	Per Amp	S8GCR	\$10.61	
	FIBER CABLE PLACEMENT	r er Amp	300CK	\$10.01	
	Central Office:				
	Fiber Cable	Per Fiber Cable Sheath	S8GDE	\$4.85	\$1,619.88
416	Entrance Conduit	Per Fiber Cable Sheath	S8GDD	\$8.76	
	MISCELLANEOUS & OPTIONAL COST:				
418	MISCELLANEOUS COSTS				
419	Timing Lead (1 pair per circuit)	Per Linear Foot, Per pair	S8GEK	\$0.08	\$14.81
	Bits Timing	Based on two (2) leads per circuit	S8GEJ	\$3.58	
	Space Availability Report	Per Premise	NRFCQ		\$168.04
	Security Access / ID Cards	Per Five Cards	NRFCM		\$123.35
	Security Access / ID Cards/Expedite	Per Five Cards	NRFCN		\$203.35
	CAGE COMMON COSTS			ļ	
425	Cage Preparation	Per Linear Foot	S8GCJ	\$1.00	\$157.00
	INTERCONNECTION COSTS:				
	ILEC TO CLEC CONNECTION Voice Grade Arrangement	100 Copper Paire	60000	64.00	¢4 007 40
	Voice Grade Arrangement Voice Grade Arrangement	100 Copper Pairs 100 Shielded Pairs	S8GD8 S8GD9	\$4.92 \$4.92	
	DS1 Arrangement - DCS	28 DS1	S8GD9 S8GDM	\$4.92 \$297.44	\$1,027.16
	DS1 Arrangement - DCS DS1 Arrangement - DSX	28 DS1	S8GDM	\$297.44	
	DS3 Arrangement - DCS	1 DS3	S8GDX	\$115.58	
	DS3 Arrangement - DSX	1 DS3	S8GD2	\$7.14	\$603.89
	Fiber Arrangement	12 Fiber Pairs (24 Fiber Strands)	S8GEF	\$6.55	
435				70.00	\$1,110110
436	CLEC-PROVISIONED FACILITIES & EQUIPMENT: VIRTUAL				
437	REAL ESTATE				
438	Site Conditioning	Per Frame	S8FX5		\$92.81
439	Safety & Security	Per Frame	S8FX6		\$195.57
440	Floor Space Usage	Per Frame	S8F62	\$28.91	
	COMMON SYSTEMS				
	Common Systems - Standard	Per Frame	S8F64	\$10.75	
	Common Systems - Non-Standard	Per Cabinet	S8F65	\$19.36	
	PLANNING				
	Planning	Per Request	NRM99		\$5,555.76
	Planning - Subsequent Inter. Cabling Planning - Subsequent Power Cabling	Per Request	NRMA3		\$2,224.49
	Planning - Subsequent Power Cabling Planning - Subs. Inter./Power Cabling	Per Request Per Request	NRMAA NRMAX		\$2,303.84 \$2,882.61
	POWER PROVISIONING	rei Request	INCINAX		\$2,002.01
	Power Cable and Infrastructure:				
	Power Cable Rack	Per Four Power Cables or Quad	NONE		
	2-10 Amp Feeds	Per 2-10 Amp Power Feeds (CLEC Provided)	C1F37	\$0.52	
	2-20 Amp Feeds	Per 2-20 Amp Power Feeds (CLEC Provided)	S8GFO	\$0.52	
	2-30 Amp Feeds	Per 2-30 Amp Power Feeds (CLEC Provided)	C1F38	\$0.52	
	2-40 Amp Feeds	Per 2-40 Amp Power Feeds (CLEC Provided)	C1F39	\$0.52	
456	2-50 Amp Feeds	Per 2-50 Amp Power Feeds (CLEC Provided)	S8GFP	\$0.52	
	Equipment Grounding:				
	Ground Cable Placement	Per Frame	S8F69	\$0.36	
	DC POWER AMPERAGE CHARGE	D. 40 A			
	HVAC	Per 10 Amps	S8FXO	\$14.62	
	Per Amp	Per Amp	S8FXN	\$10.61	
	CEV, HUT & Cabinets	Per 2 inch mounting space	S8FXP	\$1.27	
	FIBER CABLE PLACEMENT Central Office:				
	Fiber Cable	Per Fiber Cable Sheath	S8F8F	\$11.01	\$1,971.42
	Entrance Conduit	Per Fiber Cable Sheath	S8F8G	\$8.17	1.42 ا التراب
	CEV, HUT & Cabinets:		55.00	ψ0.17	
	Fiber Cable Placement	Per Fiber Cable Sheath	S8FXQ		\$53.58
	Entrance Conduit	Per Fiber Cable Sheath	S8FXR	\$2.61	\$55.50
	MISCELLANEOUS & OPTIONAL COST:				
	MISCELLANEOUS COSTS				
	Timing Lead (1 pair per circuit)	Per Linear Foot, Per pair	S8FXT	\$0.08	
	Bits Timing	Based on two (2) leads per circuit	S8FXS	\$3.58	\$698.82
	VIRTUAL FRAME OPTIONS				
	Standard Equipment Bay	Each (CLEC Provided)	NONE		
	CEV, HUT, CABINET				
477	24 Foot CEV	2 Inch Mounting Space	S8FXZ	\$1.64	
	16 Foot CEV	2 Inch Mounting Space	S8FY6	\$1.77	
	Maxi-Hut	2 Inch Mounting Space	S8FXX	\$0.77	
	Mini-Hut	2 Inch Mounting Space	S8FXY S8FXU	\$1.33	
	Large Cabinet Medium Cabinet	2 Inch Mounting Space 2 Inch Mounting Space	S8FXV	\$1.63 \$2.19	
	Small Cabinet	2 Inch Mounting Space 2 Inch Mounting Space	S8FXV S8FXW	\$2.19	
403	oman oabinot	12 mon wounting opace	JOLVAA	φ3.29	

				Current Monthly Recurring	Current Non- Recurring Rate
Line 484	Product Type INTERCONNECTION COSTS:	Rate Element Description	USOC	Rate	(Initial)
	ILEC TO CLEC CONNECTION				
	Voice Grade Arrangement	100 Copper Pairs (CLEC provides cable)	S8F82	\$3.86	\$225.02
487	Voice Grade Arrangement	100 Shielded Pairs (CLEC provides cable)	S8F83	\$3.86	\$225.02
	DS1 Arrangement - DCS	28 DS1 (CLEC provides cable)	S8F8X S8F8Y	\$295.42	\$3,496.22 \$651.13
	DS1 Arrangement - DSX DS3 Arrangement - DCS	28 DS1 (CLEC provides cable) 1 DS3 (CLEC provides cable)	S8F8Z	\$6.07 \$115.30	\$2,186.12
	DS3 Arrangement - DSX	1 DS3 (CLEC provides cable)	S8F81	\$5.69	\$204.42
	Fiber Arrangement	12 Fiber Pairs (CLEC provides cable)	S8F84	\$10.47	\$152.71
493	VIRTUAL TO VIRTUAL CONNECTION				
494	Cable Racking and Hole for Optical	Per Cable	S8FY7	\$0.90	
495	Cable Racking and Hole for DS1	Per Cable	S8FY8	\$0.49	
496	Cable Racking and Hole for DS3 Route Design	Per Cable	S8FY9 NRLWF	\$0.35	\$463.36
497 498	Connection for DS1	Per 28 Circuits (CLEC provides cable)	S8GFQ	\$0.41	\$0.00
	Connection for DS3	Per Circuit (CLEC provides cable)	S8GFR	\$0.27	\$0.00
	Connection for Optical	Per Cable (CLEC provides cable)	S8GFS	\$0.81	\$0.00
	PROJECT MANAGEMENT				
	CEV, HUT & CABINET Project Coordination	Per CLEC Application Augment	NRFCK		\$631.17
	EQUIPMENT MAINTENANCE AND SECURITY ESCORT				
	CENTRAL OFFICE TYPE	D. 4/411			<u> </u>
	Staffed CO During Normal Business Hours	Per 1/4 Hour	NRMHK	1	\$15.15
	Staffed CO During Outside Normal Business Hours Staffed CO During Outside Normal Business Hours	4 Hour Minimum - Initial Per 1/4 Hour - Additional	NRMHN NRMJ7	 	\$242.35 \$15.15
	Not Staffed CO/RT During Normal Business Hours	Per 1/4 Hour - Additional	NRMJ7 NRMJ8	 	\$15.15 \$15.15
	Not Staffed CO/RT During Outside Normal Business Hours	4 Hour Minimum - Initial	NRMJ9		\$242.35
	Not Staffed CO/RT During Outside Normal Business Hours	Per 1/4 Hour - Additional	NRML7	1	\$15.15
512	CEV, HUT & CABINET				
	Per Visit	4 Hour Minimum - Initial	NRMJ9		\$242.35
	Per Visit	Per 1/4 Hour - Additional	NRML7		\$15.15
	ADDITIONAL LABOR ELEMENTS TRAINING				
	Communications Tech	Per 1/2 Hour	NRMCD		\$39.21
	CO Manager	Per 1/2 Hour	NRME9		\$39.45
	Power Engineer	Per 1/2 Hour	NRMF9		\$38.47
	Equipment Engineer	Per 1/2 Hour	NRMHJ		\$38.47
521	EQUIPMENT EVALUATION COST				
	Equipment Engineer	Per 1/2 Hour	NRMO9		\$38.47
	TEST AND ACCEPTANCE	D 4/011			000.04
524	Communications Tech	Per 1/2 Hour	NRMP2		\$39.21
500	ATOT PROVIDENCE CARLITICO O COMPRENT METHAL				
	AT&T-PROVISIONED FACILITIES & EQUIPMENT: VIRTUAL REAL ESTATE				
	Site Conditioning	Per Frame	S8FX5		\$92.81
	Safety & Security	Per Frame	S8FX6		\$195.57
	Floor Space Usage	Per Frame	S8FX1	\$28.91	*
	COMMON SYSTEMS				
	Common Systems - Standard	Per Frame	S8FX3	\$10.75	
	Common Systems - Non-Standard	Per Frame	S8FX4	\$19.36	
	PLANNING Diagning	Day Daguage	NDMOO		PE EEE 70
	Planning Planning - Subsequent Inter. Cabling	Per Request Per Request	NRM99 NRMA3	 	\$5,555.76 \$2,224.49
	Planning - Subsequent Power Cabling	Per Request	NRMAA		\$2,303.84
	Planning - Subs. Inter./Power Cabling	Per Request	NRMAX		\$2,882.61
	POWER PROVISIONING				
	Power Cable and Infrastructure:				
	2-10 Amp Feeds	Per 2-10 Amp Power Feeds	C1F3G	\$5.83	\$1,378.83
	2-20 Amp Feeds 2-30 Amp Feeds	Per 2-20 Amp Power Feeds Per 2-30 Amp Power Feeds	S8FX7 C1F3H	\$7.74 \$8.35	\$1,570.84 \$1,700.70
	2.40 Amp Feeds	Per 2-30 Amp Power Feeds Per 2-40 Amp Power Feeds	C1F3J	\$8.96	\$1,700.70
	2-50 Amp Feeds	Per 2-50 Amp Power Feeds	S8FX8	\$9.57	\$1,954.85
	Equipment Grounding:		50.70	\$5.51	ţ.,cccc
547	Ground Cable Placement	Per Frame	S8FX9	\$0.36	
	DC POWER AMPERAGE CHARGE				
	HVAC	Per 10 Amps	S8FXO	\$14.62	
	Per Amp	Per Amp	S8FXN	\$10.61	
	CEV, HUT & Cabinets FIBER CABLE PLACEMENT	Per 2 inch mounting space	S8FXP	\$1.27	
	Central Office:			 	
	Fiber Cable	Per Fiber Cable Sheath	S8F8F	\$11.01	\$1,971.42
	Entrance Conduit	Per Fiber Cable Sheath	S8F8G	\$8.17	
556	CEV, HUT & Cabinets:				
	Fiber Cable Placement	Per Fiber Cable Sheath	S8FXQ		\$53.58
	Entrance Conduit	Per Fiber Cable Sheath	S8FXR	\$2.61	
	MISCELLANEOUS & OPTIONAL COST:				
	MISCELLANEOUS COSTS	Per Linear Foot, Per pair	S8FXT	\$0.08	\$14.81
J0 I				שט.טס	J14.01
	Timing Lead (1 pair per circuit) Bits Timing				
562	Imining Leac (1 pair per circuit) Bits Timing VIRTUAL FRAME OPTIONS	Based on two (2) leads per circuit	S8FXS	\$3.58	\$698.82

				Current Monthly Recurring	Current Non- Recurring Rate
Line	Product Type	Rate Element Description	USOC	Rate	(Initial)
	CEV, HUT, CABINET 24 Foot CEV	2 Inch Mounting Space	S8FXZ	\$1.64	
	16 Foot CEV	2 Inch Mounting Space	S8FY6	\$1.04	
568	Maxi-Hut	2 Inch Mounting Space	S8FXX	\$0.77	
	Mini-Hut	2 Inch Mounting Space	S8FXY	\$1.33	
	Large Cabinet Medium Cabinet	2 Inch Mounting Space 2 Inch Mounting Space	S8FXU S8FXV	\$1.63 \$2.19	
	Small Cabinet	2 Inch Mounting Space	S8FXW	\$3.29	
	INTERCONNECTION COSTS:				
	ILEC TO CLEC CONNECTION Voice Grade Arrangement	100 Copper Pairs	S8FXC	\$4.94	\$1,481.37
	Voice Grade Arrangement	100 Shielded Pairs	S8FXD	\$4.94	\$1,481.37
	DS1 Arrangement - DCS	28 DS1	S8FXE	\$297.44	\$4,067.27
	DS1 Arrangement - DSX	28 DS1	S8FXF	\$9.79	
	DS3 Arrangement - DCS DS3 Arrangement - DSX	1 DS3 1 DS3	S8FXG S8FXH	\$115.59 \$7.14	\$2,635.79 \$1,058.10
	Fiber Arrangement	12 Fiber Pairs (24 Fiber Strands)	S8FXJ	\$6.55	
	VIRTUAL TO VIRTUAL CONNECTION				, ,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,
	Cable Racking and Hole for Optica	Per Cable	S8FY7	\$0.90	
	Cable Racking and Hole for DS1 Cable Racking and Hole for DS3	Per Cable Per Cable	S8FY8 S8FY9	\$0.49 \$0.35	
	Route Design	I G GADIC	NRML9	φυ.35	\$463.36
587	Connection for DS1	Per 28 Circuits	S8FXL	\$3.34	\$930.53
	Connection for DS3	Per Circuit	S8FXM	\$3.26	
	Connection for Optical PROJECT MANAGEMENT	Per Cable	S8FXK	\$3.32	\$1,095.09
	CEV, HUT & CABINET				
	Project Coordination	Per CLEC Application Augment	NRFCK		\$631.17
593	EQUIPMENT MAINTENANCE AND SECURITY ESCORT				
	CENTRAL OFFICE TYPE	D. 4/411			045.45
	Staffed CO During Normal Business Hours Staffed CO During Outside Normal Business Hours	Per 1/4 Hour 4 Hour Minimum - Initia	NRMHK NRMHN		\$15.15 \$242.35
	Staffed CO During Outside Normal Business Hours	Per 1/4 Hour - Additional	NRMJ7		\$15.15
598	Not Staffed CO/RT During Normal Business Hours	Per 1/4 Hour	NRMJ8		\$15.15
	Not Staffed CO/RT During Outside Normal Business Hours	4 Hour Minimum - Initia	NRMJ9		\$242.35
	Not Staffed CO/RT During Outside Normal Business Hours CEV, HUT & CABINET	Per 1/4 Hour - Additional	NRML7		\$15.15
	Per Visit	4 Hour Minimum - Initia	NRMJ9		\$242.35
	Per Visit	Per 1/4 Hour - Additional	NRML7		\$15.15
	ADDITIONAL LABOR ELEMENTS				
	TRAINING Communications Tech	Per 1/2 Hour	NRMCD		\$39.21
	CO Manager	Per 1/2 Hour	NRME9		\$39.21
	Power Engineer	Per 1/2 Hour	NRMF9		\$38.47
	Equipment Engineer	Per 1/2 Hour	NRMHJ		\$38.47
	EQUIPMENT EVALUATION COST	D. 4/011	NDMO		* 00.47
	Equipment Engineer TEST AND ACCEPTANCE	Per 1/2 Hour	NRMO9		\$38.47
	Communications Tech	Per 1/2 Hour	NRMP2		\$39.21
614	CLEC-PROVISIONED FACILITIES & EQUIPMENT: ADJACENT ON-SITE				
	PLANNING				
617	Planning - Initial	Per Request	NRFA1		\$9,268.73
	Planning - Subsequent	Per Request	NRFA2		\$1,606.77
	REAL ESTATE Land Rental	Per Square Foot	S8GEN	\$0.44	
	POWER PROVISIONING	. 5. 545410 1 001	COOLIN	ψ0.44	
622	Power Cable and Infrastructure:				
	2-100 Amp Feeds	Per 2-100 Amp Power Feeds (CLEC provides cable)	NONE		
	2-200 Amp Feeds 2-300 Amp Feeds	Per 2-200 Amp Power Feeds (CLEC provides cable) Per 2-300 Amp Power Feeds (CLEC provides cable)	NONE NONE		
	2-400 Amp Feeds	Per 2-400 Amp Power Feeds (CLEC provides cable)	NONE		
	AC Service:				
628	Extension of 100 Amp AC Service (Opt.)	Per Request	NRFCW		\$6,447.00
	AC Usage	Per KWH	S8GEO	\$0.05	
	DC POWER AMPERAGE CHARGE Per Amp	Per Amp	S8GCR	\$10.61	
	FIBER CABLE PLACEMENT		330010	ψ10.01	
633	Fiber Installation	Per Fiber Cable Sheath (CLEC Vendor Pulls Cable)	S8GF4	\$2.13	\$488.48
	Entrance Fiber Racking	Per Rack/Conduit Duct	S8GDG	\$1.55	
	CABLE RACK DC Power Cable Rack	Per Rack	S8GEP	\$13.64	\$2,667.22
	Fiber Cable Rack	Per Rack	S8GEQ	\$13.64	
638 639	Interconnection Arrangement (Copper) Racking CONDUIT PLACEMENT	Per Rack	S8GER	\$30.63	
	DC Power Cable Rack	Per Rack	S8GES		\$7,386.71
	Fiber Cable Rack Interconnection Arrangement (Copper) Racking	Per Rack Per Rack	S8GET S8GEU		\$4,711.89 \$5,545.50
643	INTERCONNECTION COSTS: ILEC TO CLEC CONNECTION	I O NOON	JUGEO		ψυ,υ4υ.50
645	Voice Grade Arrangement	100 Copper Pairs (CLEC provides cable)	S8F3G	\$3.86	
	Voice Grade Arrangement	100 Shielded Pairs (CLEC provides cable)	S8FWW	\$3.86	\$156.02

				Current Monthly Recurring	Current Non- Recurring Rate
Line	Product Type	Rate Element Description	USOC	Rate	(Initial)
	DS1 Arrangement - DCS	28 DS1 (CLEC provides cable)	S8F2L	\$295.42	
	DS1 Arrangement - DSX	28 DS1 (CLEC provides cable)	S8F2R	\$6.07	
	DS3 Arrangement - DCS	1 DS3 (CLEC provides cable)	S8F23	\$115.30	
	DS3 Arrangement - DSX	1 DS3 (CLEC provides cable)	S8F27	\$5.69	
	Fiber Arrangement	12 Fiber Pairs (CLEC provides cable)	S8F3N	\$3.76	\$495.49
652	AT&T-PROVISIONED FACILITIES & EQUIPMENT: ADJACENT ON-SITE				
	PLANNING				
		Des Description	NDEA4		ΦΩ ΩΩΩ 7 Ω
	Planning - Initial	Per Request	NRFA1		\$9,268.73
	Planning - Subsequent	Per Request	NRFA2		\$1,606.77
	REAL ESTATE			00.11	
	Land Rental	Per Square Foot	S8GEN	\$0.44	
	POWER PROVISIONING				
	Power Cable and Infrastructure:				
	2-100 Amp Feeds	Per 2-100 Amp Power Feeds	S8GC4	\$13.84	\$7,853.86
	2-200 Amp Feeds	Per 2-200 Amp Power Feeds	S8GC5	\$13.84	\$14,584.00
663	2-300 Amp Feeds	Per 2-300 Amp Power Feeds	S8GC6	\$13.84	\$20,338.00
664	2-400 Amp Feeds	Per 2-400 Amp Power Feeds	S8GC7	\$13.84	\$28,143.00
	AC Service:				
	Extension of 100 Amp AC Service (Opt.)	Per Request	NRFCW		\$6,447.00
	AC Usage	Per KWH	S8GEO	\$0.05	* - /
	DC POWER AMPERAGE CHARGE			,	
	Per Amp	Per Amp	S8GCR	\$10.61	
	FIBER CABLE PLACEMENT		555011	ψ10.01	
	Fiber Installation	Per Fiber Cable Sheath	S8GDF	\$2.13	\$976.96
	Entrance Fiber Racking	Per Rack/Conduit Duct	SSGDF	\$1.55	
	CABLE RACK	I of ItadiyOutlaat Duct	30303	φ1.55	
		Des Desils	COOED	£40.04	©0.007.00
	DC Power Cable Rack	Per Rack	S8GEP	\$13.64	\$2,667.22
	Fiber Cable Rack	Per Rack	S8GEQ	\$20.63	
	Interconnection Arrangement (Copper) Racking	Per Rack	S8GER	\$30.63	
	CONDUIT PLACEMENT				
	DC Power Cable Rack	Per 2-Duct	S8GES		\$7,386.71
	Fiber Cable Rack	Per 1-Duct	S8GET		\$4,711.89
	Interconnection Arrangement (Copper) Racking	Per 2-Duct	S8GEU		\$5,545.50
681	INTERCONNECTION COSTS:				
682	ILEC TO CLEC CONNECTION				
683	Voice Grade Arrangement	100 Copper Pairs	S8GEA	\$6.19	\$1,371.93
684	Voice Grade Arrangement	100 Shielded Pairs	S8GEB	\$6.19	\$1,371.93
685	DS1 Arrangement - DCS	28 DS1	S8GDN	\$439.98	\$2,341.45
	DS1 Arrangement - DSX	28 DS1	S8GDS	\$35.04	\$2,341.45
	DS3 Arrangement - DCS	1 DS3	S8GDY	\$242.36	
	DS3 Arrangement - DSX	1 DS3	S8GD3	\$12.36	
	Fiber Arrangement	12 Fiber Pairs(24 Fiber Strands)	S8GEG	\$8.25	
690	Tibel Allangement	12 Fiber Fairs(24 Fiber Ottainds)	00020	ψ0.23	ψ5,751.22
	CLEC-PROVISIONED FACILITIES & EQUIPMENT: ADJACENT				
	OFF-SITE				
	PLANNING				
	Planning	Per Request	NRFA3		\$1,254.32
	CONDUIT				
	Conduit Space	Per Innerduct	S8GEW	\$1.17	
	INTERCONNECTION COSTS:				
697	ILEC TO CLEC CONNECTION				
		900 DS0 (Hole, Racking, MDF) (CLEC Vendor Pulls and			
698	Voice Grade/DS0 Arrangement	Installs Cable)	S8GF5	\$311.43	
		28 DS1 (Hole, Racking, DCS) (CLEC Vendor Pulls and	-		
699	DS1 Arrangement - DCS	Installs Cable)	S8GF6	\$439.96	
		28 DS1 (Hole, Racking, DSX) (CLEC Vendor Pulls and Installs		1	
700	DS1 Arrangement - DSX	Cable)	S8GF7	\$35.03	
		450 DS1 (Hole, Racking, MDF) (CLEC Vendor Pulls and			-
701	DS1 Arrangement - MDF	Installs Cable)	S8GF8	\$311.43	
		12 Fiber Pairs (Hole, Racking, FDF) (CLEC Vendor Pulls and			
702	Fiber Arrangement	Installs Cable)	S8GF9	\$9.02	
703	<u> </u>	, i			
	AT&T-PROVISIONED FACILITIES & EQUIPMENT: ADJACENT				
	OFF-SITE				
	PLANNING	+			
	Planning	Per Request	NRFA3		\$1,254.32
	CONDUIT				ψ1,207.02
	Conduit Space	Per Innerduct	S8GEW	\$1.17	
	INTERCONNECTION COSTS:	i or initoraact	COGLVV	φ1.17	
	ILEC TO CLEC CONNECTION	000 DC0	00050	0011 10	6405.01
	Voice Grade/DS0 Arrangement	900 DS0	S8GEC	\$311.43	\$485.31
	DS1 Arrangement - DCS	28 DS1	S8GDO	\$439.96	
	DS1 Arrangement - DSX	28 DS1	S8GDT	\$35.03	
	DS1 Arrangement - MDF	450 DS1	S8GDU	\$311.43	
715	Fiber Arrangement	12 Fiber Pairs (24 Fiber Strands)	S8GEH	\$9.02	\$3,370.20
716					
	RATES AND CHARGES FOR				
	COMPLETE SPACE DISCONTINUANCE				
		Par Paguest	NDEV4	1	\$503.95
	Application Fee	Per Request	NRFX1		
120	Project Management Fee – Complete Space Discontinuance	Per Request	NRFX2		\$2,883.10

				Current Monthly Recurring	Current Non- Recurring Rate
Line	Product Type Remove Fiber Jumpers	Rate Element Description Per linear foot	USOC NRFX3	Rate	(Initial) \$18.79
	Remove Fiber Cables	Per linear foot	NRFX4		\$14.43
	Remove VF/DS0 Cable	Per linear foot	NRFX5		\$2.60
	Remove DS1 Cable	Per linear foot	NRFX6		\$4.89
	Remove DS3 Cable (Coax)	Per linear foot	NRFX7		\$3.57
	Remove Timing Cable	Per Request	NRFX8		\$9.64
	Remove Power Cable-50AMP feed & below	Per linear foot	NRFX9		\$24.76
	Remove Power Cable-100AMP feed & above Remove Cage Grounding Material	Per linear foot Each grounding lead & ground bar	NRFXA NRFXB		\$22.73 \$1,462.85
	Remove Fiber Entrance Cable	Per cable removal job	NRFXC		\$1,664.00
731	Infrastructure Maps & Records	Per cable removal job	NRFXD		\$104.00
732	Engineering Work Order	Per cable removal job	NRFXE		\$104.00
733	Work Group Information Distribution	Per cable removal job	NRFXF		\$104.00
	Restore Floor Tile – per Standard Bay	Per Standard Bay	NRFXG		\$71.79
735	Floor Restoration Contractor Trip Charge	Per trip	NRFXH		\$144.63
	Restore Floor Tile	Per Non-Standard Bay	NRFXJ		\$81.53
737	DATES AND CHARGES FOR			1	
	RATES AND CHARGES FOR			1	
	SPACE REASSIGNMENT/RESTENCILING Application Fee	Per Request	NRFXK	1	\$503.95
	Project Management Fee – Space Reassignment	Per Request Per Request	NRFXL	1	\$2,883.10
	Restencil DS0/DSL Block	Per 100 pair block	NRFXM		\$15.33
	Restencil DS1 Block	Per 28 DS1s	NRFXN		\$6.02
	Restencil DS3 Coax Cable	Per cable	NRFXO		\$4.90
745	Restencil Fiber Cable Block	Per 12 pair cable	NRFXP		\$91.95
	Restencil Fiber Jumper Block	Per 4 jumpers	NRFXQ		\$61.30
	Restencil Power and tag cables	Per 1-4 feeds	NRFXR		\$107.28
	Restencil Timing Source and tag cable	Per cable	NRFXS		\$122.60
	Timing Record Book Update	Per element	NRFXT		\$45.98 \$296.61
	Interconnection Records Update Power Records Update	Per element Per element	NRFXU NRFXV		\$355.94
	Vendor Engineering	Per Space Reassignment job	NRFXW		\$711.88
753	vertical Engineering	r er opace reassignment job	HIMIXW		ψ/11.00
	RATES AND CHARGES FOR				
	POWER REDUCTION (CABLE REMOVAL)				
756	Application Fee	Per Request	NRFXX		\$503.95
	Project Management Fee – Power Reduction(cable removal)	Per Request	NRFXY		\$2,220.45
	Remove Power Cable-50AMP feed & below	Per linear foot	NRFXZ		\$24.76
	Remove Power Cable-100AMP feed & above	Per linear foot	NRFY1		\$22.73
760					
	RATES AND CHARGES FOR				
	POWER REDUCTION (REFUSING ONLY)	Der Degweet	NRFY2		\$503.95
	Application Fee Project Management Fee – Power Refusing Only	Per Request 50AMP A&B feeds & below	NRFY3	+	\$1,562.80
	Project Management Fee – Power Refusing Only	100AMP A&B feeds & above	NRFY4	1	\$2,004.57
	Power Fuse Reductions on Company BDFB	50AMP A&B feeds & below	NRFY5	1	\$367.81
767	Restencil Power and tag cables	Per 1-4 feeds	NRFY6		\$107.28
768	Power Records Update	Per element	NRFY7	1	\$355.94
769	Vendor Engineering	Per Space Reassignment job	NRFY8		\$711.88
	Power Fuse Reductions on Power Board	100AMP A&B feeds & above	NRFY9	1	\$490.41
771	Restencil Power and tag cables	Per 1-4 feeds	NRFYA	1	\$107.28
772 773	Power Records Update Vendor Engineering	Per element Per Space Reassignment job	NRFYB NRFYC	1	\$355.94 \$711.88
774	vendor Engineering	rei Space Reassigninent job	INKETC		\$711.00
775	RATES AND CHARGES FOR				
	INTERCONNECTION TERMINATION REDUCTION			1	*
	Application Fee	Per Request	NRFYD	1	\$503.95 \$2.441.33
	Project Management Fee – Interconnection Cable Reduction Remove VF/DS0 Cable	Per Request Per linear foot	NRFYE	1	\$2,441.33 \$2.60
	Remove VF/DSU Cable Remove DS1 Cable	Per linear foot	NRFYF NRFYG	1	\$4.89
	Remove DS3 Cable (Coax)	Per linear foot	NRFYH	1	\$3.57
	Remove Fiber Cables	Per linear foot	NRFYJ	1	\$14.43
	Remove Fiber Jumpers	Per linear foot	NRFYK	1	\$18.79

				Current Non-	Current Non-
			Current Monthly	Recurring Rate	Recurring Rate
Product Type	Rate Element Description	USOCs	Recurring Rate	(Initial)	(Additional)
Local Loops	Disconnect Loop from inside wiring, per NID	NRBND	N/A		
	2-Wire Analog Zone 1 (Rural)	U21 U21	\$ 23.34		
	2-Wire Analog Zone 2 (Suburban)	U21 U21	\$ 13.64		
	2-Wire Analog Zone 3 (Urban) Conditioning for dB loss from 8db to 5db	UL2	\$ 11.86 \$ 7.81		
	4-Wire Analog Zone 1(Rural)	U4H	\$ 41.76		
	4-Wire Analog Zone 2 (Suburban)	U4H	\$ 23.94		
	4-Wire Analog Zone 3 (Urban)	U4H	\$ 19.44		
	2-Wire Digital Zone 1(Rural)	U2Q	\$ 40.69		
	2-Wire Digital Zone 2 (Suburban)	U2Q	\$ 29.50		
	2-Wire Digital Zone 3 (Urban)	U2Q	\$ 32.66		
	DS1 Loop Zone 1(Rural)	U4D1X	\$ 88.48		
	DS1 Loop Zone 2 (Suburban)	U4D1X	\$ 70.26		
	DS1 Loop Zone 3 (Urban)	U4D1X	\$ 64.78		
	DS3 Loop Zone 1 (Rural)	U4D3X	\$ 953.29		
	DS3 Loop Zone 2 (Suburban)	U4D3X	\$ 946.01	\$ 776.69	\$ 343.67
	DS3 Loop Zone 3 (Urban)	U4D3X	\$ 709.30	\$ 776.69	\$ 343.67
DSL Capable Loops					
2-Wire xDSL Loop	PSD #1 - 2-Wire xDSL Loop - Zone 1 (Rural)	2SLAX	\$ 23.34	\$ 23.06	\$ 10.88
	PSD #1 - 2-Wire xDSL Loop - Zone 2 (Suburban)	2SLAX	\$ 13.64		
	PSD #1 - 2-Wire xDSL Loop - Zone 3 (Urban)	2SLAX	\$ 11.86		
	PSD #2 - 2-Wire xDSL Loop - Zone 1 (Rural)	2SLCX	\$ 23.34		
	PSD #2 - 2-Wire xDSL Loop - Zone 2 (Suburban)	2SLCX	\$ 13.64		
	PSD #2 - 2-Wire xDSL Loop - Zone 3 (Urban)	2SLCX	\$ 11.86		
	PSD #3 - 2-Wire xDSL Loop - Zone 1 (Rural)	2SLBX	\$ 23.34		
	PSD #3 - 2-Wire xDSL Loop - Zone 2 (Suburban)	2SLBX	\$ 13.64		
	PSD #3 - 2-Wire xDSL Loop - Zone 3 (Urban)	2SLBX	\$ 11.86		
	PSD #4 - 2-Wire xDSL Loop - Zone 1 (Rural)	2SLDX	\$ 23.34		
	PSD #4 - 2-Wire xDSL Loop - Zone 2 (Suburban)	2SLDX	\$ 13.64		
	PSD #4 - 2-Wire xDSL Loop - Zone 3 (Urban)	2SLDX	\$ 11.86		
	PSD #5 - 2-Wire xDSL Loop - Zone 1 (Rural)	U2F	\$ 23.34		
	PSD #5 - 2-Wire xDSL Loop - Zone 2 (Suburban)	U2F	\$ 13.64		
	PSD #5 - 2-Wire xDSL Loop - Zone 3 (Urban)	U2F	\$ 11.86		
	PSD #7 - 2-Wire xDSL Loop - Zone 1 (Rural)	2SLFX	\$ 23.34		
	PSD #7 - 2-Wire xDSL Loop - Zone 2 (Suburban)	2SLFX	\$ 13.64		
4 Wine of Cl. Lean	PSD #7 - 2-Wire xDSL Loop - Zone 3 (Urban)	2SLFX	\$ 11.86		
4-Wire xDSL Loop	PSD #3 - 4-Wire xDSL Loop - Zone 1 (Rural) PSD #3 - 4-Wire xDSL Loop - Zone 2 (Suburban)	4SL1X 4SL1X	\$ 41.76 \$ 23.94		
	PSD #3 - 4-Wire xDSL Loop - Zone 2 (Suburban) PSD #3 - 4-Wire xDSL Loop - Zone 3 (Urban)	4SL1X 4SL1X	\$ 23.94 \$ 19.44		
	PSD #3 - 4-Wile XDSL Loop - Zone 3 (Orban)	43L1X	ā 19.44	\$ 47.00	\$ 23.00
IDSL Capable Loops	IDSL Loop Zone 1 (Rural)	UY5FX	\$ 32.21	\$ 15.03	\$ 6.22
IBOL Gapabic Loops	IDSL Loop Zone 2 (Suburban)	UY5FX	\$ 18.82		
	IDSL Loop Zone 3 (Urban)	UY5FX	\$ 16.37		
	155E ESSP ZSNO O (OBSAN)	0 101 X	Ψ 10.01	ψ 10.00	Ψ 0.22
Loop Qualification Process	Loop Qualification Process - Mechanized	NR98U	N/A	\$0.00	N/A
	Loop Qualification Process - Manual	NRBXU	N/A		N/A
DSL Conditioning Options	Removal of Repeaters	NRBXV	N/A		\$0.00
3 - 1 - 2 - 3 - 1 - 2	Incremental Removal of Repeater (> than 17.5 Kft.same location/same cable)	NRBNL	N/A		\$0.00
	Incremental Additional Removal of Repeater (> than 17.5 Kft.same location/different cable)	NRBNP	N/A	\$0.00	\$0.00
	Removal of Excessive Bridged Taps and Repeaters	NRBXH	N/A		\$0.00
	Incremental Removal of Excessive Bridged Taps and Repeaters (>than 17.5K same location/same				
	cable)	NRBTV	N/A	\$ 790.35	\$0.00
	Incremental Additional Removal of Excessive Bridged Taps and Repeaters (>than 17.5K same				
	location/different cable)	NRBTW	N/A	\$0.00	\$0.00
	Removal of Excessive Bridged Taps	NRBXW	N/A		\$0.00
	Incremental Removal of Excessive Bridged Tap (> than 17.5 Kft.same location/same cable)	NRBNK	N/A	\$ 552.22	\$0.00
	Incremental Additional Removal of Excessive Bridged Tap (> than 17.5 Kft.same location/different				
	cable)	NRBNN	N/A	\$0.00	\$0.00
	Removal of Excessive Bridged Taps and Load Coils	NRBXF	N/A	\$ 1,108.76	\$0.00
	Incremental Removal of Load Coil & Excessive Bridge Tap (> than 17.5 Kft.same location/same				
	Cable)	NRBM8	N/A	\$ 750.96	\$0.00

			Current Monthly	Current Non- Recurring Rate	Current Non- Recurring Rate
Product Type	Rate Element Description	USOCs	Recurring Rate	(Initial)	(Additional)
	Incremental Additional Removal of Load Coil & Excessive Bridge Tap (> than 17.5 Kft.same				
	location/different Cable)	NRBM9	N/A	\$0.00	\$0.00
	Removal of Load Coils	NRBXZ	N/A		\$0.00
	Incremental Removal of Load Coil (> than 17.5 Kft.same location/same Cable)	NRBNJ	N/A		\$0.00
Developed of All Delta at Tex	Incremental Additional Removal of Load Coil (> than 17.5 Kft.same location/different Cable)	NRBNH	N/A	\$0.00	\$0.00
Removal of All Bridged Tap					
KABT- MMP	Demoval of non expensive heidred ton DCL leans - OV# And -47 FV#	NRMRJ	N/A	\$ 552.22	N/A
	Removal of non-excessive bridged tap DSL loops >0Kft. And <17.5Kft. Removal of All Bridged Tap DSL Loops 12Kft. To 17.5Kft.	NRMRP	N/A N/A		
	Removal of All Bhuged Tap DSL Coops 12Rit. 10 17.5Rit.	INININI	IN/A	φ 930.0 <i>1</i>	IN//
	Removal of non-excessive bridged tap DSL loops >17.5Kft DSL Loops - per element incremental	NRMRS	N/A	\$ 552.22	\$ 552.22
	Removal of All Bridged Tap DSL loops >17.5KFt per element incremental	NRMRM	N/A		
SL Cross Connects	DSL Shielded Loop to Collocation	UXRRX	\$ 3.26		
	2-Wire DSL Non-Shielded Cross Connect Loop to Collocation (w/o testing)	UCX92	\$ 0.24		
	4-Wire DSL Non-Shielded Cross Connect Loop to Collocation (w/o testing)	UCX94	\$ 0.48		
ST	LST performed on CODSLAM Loop	URCLD	N/A		N//
-	LST performed on Sub Loop	URCLB	N/A		
	Simple LST in the Feeder Cable *^4	PENDING	N/A		
	Simple LST in the Distribution Cable *^^4	PENDING	N/A		
	Complex LST in the Feeder Cable *^^4	PENDING	N/A	\$ 102.85	\$ 74.17
	Complex LST in the Distribution Cable *^^4	PENDING	N/A	\$ 90.85	\$ 68.04
oop Cross Connects	2-Wire Analog Loop to Collocation	UCXC2	\$ 1.47		
	2-Wire Analog Loop to Collocation (without testing)	UCXD2	\$ 0.24		
	4-Wire Analog Loop to Collocation	UCXC4	\$ 2.95		
	4-Wire Analog Loop to Collocation (without testing)	UCXD4	\$ 0.48		
	2-Wire Digital Loop to Collocation	(UCXC2) Pending			
	2-Wire Digital Loop to Collocation (without testing)	(UCXD2) Pending			
	DS1 Loop to Collocation	UDLY4	\$ 11.30		
	DS3 Loop to collocation	UCXBX	\$ 25.64		
Sub-Loop Unbundling	ECS to SAI subloop charge 2-Wire Analog Zone 1 (Rural)	U6LAP	\$ 2.38	\$0.00	\$0.00
	ECS to SAI subloop charge 2-Wire Analog Zone 2 (Suburban)	U6LAP	\$ 1.95	\$0.00	\$0.00
	ECS to SAI subloop charge 2-Wire Analog Zone 3 (Urban)	U6LAP	\$ 2.64	\$0.00	\$0.00
	ECS to Terminal subloop charge 2-Wire Analog Zone 1 (Rural)	U6LAQ U6LAQ	\$ 40.50	\$0.00	\$0.00
	ECS to Terminal subloop charge 2-Wire Analog Zone 2 (Suburban)		\$ 13.53	\$0.00	\$0.00
	ECS to Terminal subloop charge 2-Wire Analog Zone 3 (Urban)	U6LAQ	\$ 9.58 \$ 45.29	\$0.00	\$0.00
	ECS to NID subloop charge 2-Wire Analog Zone 1 (Rural) ECS to NID subloop charge 2-Wire Analog Zone 2 (Suburban)	U6LAR U6LAR	\$ 45.29 \$ 18.00	\$0.00 \$0.00	\$0.00 \$0.00
	ECS to NID subloop charge 2-wire Analog Zone 2 (Suburban) ECS to NID subloop charge 2-Wire Analog Zone 3 (Urban)	U6LAR U6LAR	\$ 18.00	\$0.00	\$0.00
	SAI to Terminal subloop charge 2-Wire Analog Zone 1 (Rural)	U6LAS	\$ 38.64	\$0.00	\$0.00
	SAI to Terminal subloop charge 2-Wire Analog Zone 1 (Kurai) SAI to Terminal subloop charge 2-Wire Analog Zone 2 (Suburban)	U6LAS	\$ 12.02	\$0.00	\$0.00
	SAI to Terminal subloop charge 2-Wire Analog Zone 3 (Urban)	U6LAS	\$ 7.43	\$0.00	\$0.00
	SAI to NID subloop charge 2-Wire Analog Zone 1 (Rural)	U6LAT	\$ 43.43	\$0.00	\$0.00
	SAI to NID subloop charge 2-Wire Analog Zone 2 (Suburban)	U6LAT	\$ 16.49	\$0.00	\$0.00
	SAI to NID subloop charge 2-Wire Analog Zone 3 (Urban)	U6LAT	\$ 11.63	\$0.00	\$0.00
	Terminal to NID subloop charge 2-Wire Analog Zone 1 (Rural)	U6LAU	\$ 4.92	\$0.00	\$0.00
	Terminal to NID subloop charge 2-Wire Analog Zone 2 (Suburban)	U6LAU	\$ 4.60	\$0.00	\$0.00
	Terminal to NID subloop charge 2-Wire Analog Zone 3 (Urban)	U6LAU	\$ 4.33	\$0.00	\$0.00
	ECS to SAI subloop charge 4-Wire Analog Zone 1 (Rural)	U6LEP	\$ 4.76	\$0.00	\$0.00
	ECS to SAI subloop charge 4-Wire Analog Zone 2 (Suburban)	U6LEP	\$ 3.89	\$0.00	\$0.00
	ECS to SAI subloop charge 4-Wire Analog Zone 3 (Urban)	U6LEP	\$ 5.28	\$0.00	\$0.00
	ECS to Terminal subloop charge 4-Wire Analog Zone 1 (Rural)	U6LEQ	\$ 81.01	\$0.00	\$0.00
	ECS to Terminal subloop charge 4-Wire Analog Zone 2 (Suburban)	U6LEQ	\$ 27.06	\$0.00	\$0.00
	ECS to Terminal subloop charge 4-Wire Analog Zone 3 (Urban)	U6LEQ	\$ 19.17	\$0.00	\$0.00
	ECS to NID subloop charge 4-Wire Analog Zone 1 (Rural)	U6LER	\$ 90.58	\$0.00	\$0.00
	ECS to NID subloop charge 4-Wire Analog Zone 2 (Suburban)	U6LER	\$ 36.00	\$0.00	\$0.00
	ECS to NID subloop charge 4-Wire Analog Zone 3 (Urban)	U6LER	\$ 27.56	\$0.00	\$0.00
	SAI to Terminal subloop charge 4-Wire Analog Zone 1 (Rural)	U6LES	\$ 77.28	\$0.00	\$0.00
	SAI to Terminal subloop charge 4-Wire Analog Zone 2 (Suburban)	U6LES	\$ 24.05	\$0.00	\$0.00
	SAI to Terminal subloop charge 4-Wire Analog Zone 3 (Urban)	U6LES	\$ 14.86	\$0.00	\$0.00
	SAI to NID subloop charge 4-Wire Analog Zone 1 (Rural)	U6LET	\$ 86.85	\$0.00	\$0.00

			O	Current Non-	Current Non-
But head Town	Data Flamout Description	11000	Current Monthly	Recurring Rate	Recurring Rate
Product Type	Rate Element Description SAI to NID subloop charge 4-Wire Analog Zone 2 (Suburban)	USOCs U6LET	Recurring Rate	(Initial)	(Additional)
	SAI to NID subloop charge 4-Wire Analog Zone 2 (Suburban) SAI to NID subloop charge 4-Wire Analog Zone 3 (Urban)	U6LET	\$ 32.99 \$ 23.26	\$0.00 \$0.00	\$0.00 \$0.00
	Terminal to NID subloop charge 4-Wire Analog Zone 3 (Orban)	U6LEU	\$ 23.26	\$0.00	\$0.00
	Terminal to NID subloop charge 4-Wire Analog Zone 2 (Suburban)	U6LEU	\$ 9.20	\$0.00	\$0.00
	Terminal to NID subloop charge 4-Wire Analog Zone 3 (Urban)	U6LEU	\$ 8.66	\$0.00	\$0.00
	ECS to SAI subloop charge 2-Wire DSL Zone 1 (Rural)	U6LCP	\$ 2.37	\$0.00	\$0.00
	ECS to SAI subloop charge 2-Wire DSL Zone 2 (Suburban)	U6LCP	\$ 1.94	\$0.00	\$0.00
	ECS to SAI subloop charge 2-Wire DSL Zone 3 (Urban)	U6LCP	\$ 2.60	\$0.00	\$0.00
	ECS to Terminal subloop charge 2-Wire DSL Zone 1 (Rural)	U6LCQ	\$ 40.50	\$0.00	\$0.00
	ECS to Terminal subloop charge 2-Wire DSL Zone 2 (Suburban)	U6LCQ	\$ 13.53	\$0.00	\$0.00
	ECS to Terminal subloop charge 2-Wire DSL Zone 3 (Urban)	U6LCQ	\$ 9.54	\$0.00	\$0.00
	ECS to NID subloop charge 2-Wire DSL Zone 1 (Rural)	U6LCR	\$ 45.29	\$0.00	\$0.00
	ECS to NID subloop charge 2-Wire DSL Zone 2 (Suburban)	U6LCR	\$ 18.00	\$0.00	\$0.00
	ECS to NID subloop charge 2-Wire DSL Zone 3 (Urban)	U6LCR	\$ 13.74	\$0.00	\$0.00
	SAI to Terminal subloop charge 2-Wire DSL Zone 1 (Rural)	U6LCS	\$ 38.63	\$0.00	\$0.00
	SAI to Terminal subloop charge 2-Wire DSL Zone 2 (Suburban)	U6LCS	\$ 12.02	\$0.00	\$0.00
	SAI to Terminal subloop charge 2-Wire DSL Zone 3 (Urban)	U6LCS	\$ 7.39	\$0.00	\$0.00
	SAI to NID subloop charge 2-Wire DSL Zone 1 (Rural)	U6LCT	\$ 43.42	\$0.00	\$0.00
	SAI to NID subloop charge 2-Wire DSL Zone 2 (Suburban)	U6LCT	\$ 16.49	\$0.00	\$0.00
	SAI to NID subloop charge 2-Wire DSL Zone 3 (Urban)	U6LCT U6LCU	\$ 11.58 \$ 4.92	\$0.00	\$0.00 \$0.00
	Terminal to NID subloop charge 2-Wire DSL Zone 1 (Rural)	U6LCU	\$ 4.92	\$0.00 \$0.00	\$0.00
	Terminal to NID subloop charge 2-Wire DSL Zone 2 (Suburban) Terminal to NID subloop charge 2-Wire DSL Zone 3 (Urban)	U6LCU	\$ 4.80	\$0.00	\$0.00
	ECS to SAI subloop charge 4-Wire DSL Zone 1 (Rural)	U6LGP	\$ 4.75	\$0.00	\$0.00
	ECS to SAI subloop charge 4-Wire DSL Zone 1 (Ndrai)	U6LGP	\$ 3.89	\$0.00	\$0.00
	ECS to SAI subloop charge 4-Wire DSL Zone 3 (Urban)	U6LGP	\$ 5.19	\$0.00	\$0.00
	ECS to Terminal subloop charge 4-Wire DSL Zone 1 (Rural)	U6LGQ	\$ 81.00	\$0.00	\$0.00
	ECS to Terminal subloop charge 4-Wire DSL Zone 2 (Suburban)	U6LGQ	\$ 27.05	\$0.00	\$0.00
	ECS to Terminal subloop charge 4-Wire DSL Zone 3 (Urban)	U6LGQ	\$ 19.08	\$0.00	\$0.00
	ECS to NID subloop charge 4-Wire DSL Zone 1 (Rural)	U6LGR	\$ 90.57	\$0.00	\$0.00
	ECS to NID subloop charge 4-Wire DSL Zone 2 (Suburban)	U6LGR	\$ 35.99	\$0.00	\$0.00
	ECS to NID subloop charge 4-Wire DSL Zone 3 (Urban)	U6LGR	\$ 27.48	\$0.00	\$0.00
	SAI to Terminal subloop charge 4-Wire DSL Zone 1 (Rural)	U6LGS	\$ 77.27	\$0.00	\$0.00
	SAI to Terminal subloop charge 4-Wire DSL Zone 2 (Suburban)	U6LGS	\$ 24.04	\$0.00	\$0.00
	SAI to Terminal subloop charge 4-Wire DSL Zone 3 (Urban)	U6LGS	\$ 14.77	\$0.00	\$0.00
	SAI to NID subloop charge 4-Wire DSL Zone 1 (Rural)	U6LGT	\$ 86.84	\$0.00	\$0.00
	SAI to NID subloop charge 4-Wire DSL Zone 2 (Suburban)	U6LGT	\$ 32.98	\$0.00	\$0.00
	SAI to NID subloop charge 4-Wire DSL Zone 3 (Urban)	U6LGT	\$ 23.17	\$0.00	\$0.00
	Terminal to NID subloop charge 4-Wire DSL Zone 1 (Rural)	U6LGU	\$ 9.84	\$0.00	\$0.00
	Terminal to NID subloop charge 4-Wire DSL Zone 2 (Suburban)	U6LGU	\$ 9.20	\$0.00	
	Terminal to NID subloop charge 4-Wire DSL Zone 3 (Urban)	U6LGU	\$ 8.66	\$0.00	
Sub-loop Unbundling Cross Connect	Subloop Cross Connect 2-Wire Analog Non-Central Office Originating	UKCV2 UKCV4	N/A		
	Subloop Cross Connect 4-Wire Analog Non-Central Office Originating Subloop Cross Connect 2-Wire DSL Non-Central Office Originating	UKCZ2	N/A N/A		
	Subloop Cross Connect 4-Wire DSL Non-Central Office Originating	UKCZ4	N/A N/A		
Dedicated Transport (DT)	DT-DS1 Interoffice Transport, First Mile - Zone 1 (Rural)	ULNHS	\$ 51.89		
Dedicated Transport (DT)	DT-DS1 Interoffice Transport, First Mile - Zone 2 (Suburban)	ULNHS	\$ 44.59		
	DT-DS1 Interoffice Transport, First Mile - Zone 3 (Urban)	ULNHS	\$ 40.78		
	DT-DS1 Interoffice Transport, First Mile - Interzone	ULNHS	\$ 46.86	\$ 136.65	
	DT-DS1 Interoffice Transport, Each Additional Mile - Zone 1 (Rural)	ULNHS	\$ 1.53	N/A	
	DT-DS1 Interoffice Transport, Each Additional Mile - Zone 2 (Suburban)	ULNHS	\$ 0.72	N/A	
	DT-DS1 Interoffice Transport, Each Additional Mile - Zone 3 (Urban)	ULNHS	\$ 0.32	N/A	
	DT-DS1 Interoffice Transport, Each Additional Mile - Interzone	ULNHS	\$ 0.35	N/A	
	DT-DS3 Interoffice Transport, First Mile - Zone 1 (Rural)	ULNJS	NA	\$158.10	
	DT-DS3 Interoffice Transport, First Mile - Zone 2 (Suburban)	ULNJS	\$ 596.55	\$158.10	
	DT-DS3 Interoffice Transport, First Mile - Zone 3 (Urban)	ULNJS	\$ 478.64	\$158.10	
	DT-DS3 Interoffice Transport, First Mile - Interzone	ULNJS	\$ 512.30	\$158.10	
	DT-DS3 Interoffice Transport, Each Additional Mile - Zone 1 (Rural)	ULNJS	N/A	N/A	
	DT-DS3 Interoffice Transport, Each Additional Mile - Zone 2 (Suburban)	ULNJS	\$ 17.51	N/A	
	DT-DS3 Interoffice Transport, Each Additional Mile - Zone 3 (Urban)	ULNJS	\$ 12.83	N/A	
	DT-DS3 Interoffice Transport, Each Additional Mile - Interzone	ULNJS	\$ 2.85	N/A	N//

				Current Non-	Current Non-
			Current Monthly	Recurring Rate	Recurring Rate
Product Type	Rate Element Description	USOCs	Recurring Rate	(Initial)	(Additional)
Dedicated Transport Cross Connect	DS1 to Collocation	UCXHX	\$ 7.12		
	DS3 to Collocation	NCXJX	\$ 25.64		
Multiplexing	DS1 to VG	UM4BX	\$ 119.03		
	DS3 to DS1	UM4AX	\$ 359.83		
Dark Fiber	Dark Fiber -Interoffice per strand	ULYCX	\$ 74.83		
	Dark Fiber - Interoffice per foot Zone 1 (Rural)	ULNCF	\$ 0.004400	N/A	
	Dark Fiber - Interoffice per foot Zone 2 (Suburban)	ULNCF	\$ 0.003850	N/A	
	Dark Fiber - Interoffice per foot Zone 3 (Urban)	ULNCF	\$ 0.003770	N/A	
	Dark Fiber Cross Connect - Interoffice Dark Fiber - Interoffice Inquiry	UKCJX	\$ 1.71 N/A		
Cross Connects to Point of Access (POA)	2-Wire Analog Loop to POA - Method 1	NR9D6 UXRA1	\$ 0.57		
Closs Connects to Follit of Access (FOA)	2-Wire Analog Loop to POA - Method 1	UXRA2	\$ 0.65		\$ 73.25
	2-Wire Analog Loop to POA - Method 2 2-Wire Analog Loop to POA - Method 3	UXRA3	\$ 0.03		
Routine Modifications	Routine Modifications of Existing Facilities Charge	N3RUE	N/A	ψ 92.03 ICB	
Service Order Charges	Manual New - Simple	NRBUQ	N/A		N/A
Octivice Order Orlanges	Manual Change - Simple	NRBUO	N/A		N/A
	Manual Record - Simple	NRBUU	N/A		N/A
	Manual Disconnect - Simple	NRBUW	N/A		N/A
	Manual Expedited - Simple	NRMV1	N/A		N/A
	Manual Customer Not Ready - Simple	NRMV5	N/A		N/A
	Manual Due Date Change or Cancellation - Simple	NRMV3	N/A	\$ 12.35	N/A
	Manual New - Complex	NRBUR	N/A		N/A
	Manual Change - Complex	NRBUP	N/A		N/A
	Manual Record - Complex	NRBUV	N/A	\$ 12.35	N/A
	Manual Disconnect - Complex	NRBUX	N/A		N/A
	Manual Expedited - Complex	NRMV2	N/A		N/A
	Manual Customer Not Ready - Complex	NRMV6	N/A		N/A
	Manual Due Date Change or Cancellation - Complex	NRMV4	N/A		N/A
	Electronic New - Simple	NR9W2	N/A		N/A
	Electronic New - Complex	NRBGX	N/A		N/A
	Electronic Change - Simple	NR9GG	N/A		N/A
	Electronic Change - Complex	NR9G8	N/A		N/A
	Electronic Record - Simple	NR9GU	N/A		N/A
	Electronic Record - Complex	NR9G7	N/A		N/A
	Electronic Disconnect - Simple Electronic Disconnect - Complex	NR9GZ NR9G9	N/A N/A		N/A N/A
	Electronic Disconnect - Complex Electronic Expedited - Simple	NR9G9 NRMV7	N/A N/A		N/A
	Electronic Expedited - Complex	NRMVX	N/A N/A		N/A
	Electronic Customer Not Ready - Simple	NRMV9	N/A		N/A
	Electronic Customer Not Ready - Simple Electronic Customer Not Ready - Complex	NRMVY	N/A		N/A
	Electronic Due Date Change or Cancellation Simple -	NRMV8	N/A		N/A
	Electronic Due Date Change or Cancellation Complex	NRMVZ	N/A		N/A
	PIC Change Charge	NRBL9	N/A		N/A
				*	
Directory Assistance	Directory Assistance (DA) - per call	ZZUO3	\$ 0.40	N/A	N/A
•	Directory Assistance (DA) - per call	ZZUO4	\$ 0.40	N/A	N/A
	Directory Assistance Call Completion (DACC) - per call	ZZUO7	\$ 0.15	N/A	
	National Directory Assistance (NDA)	ZZUO5	\$ 0.65	N/A	
	National Directory Assistance (NDA)	ZZUO6	\$ 0.65	N/A	
	Directory Assistance Non-Pub Emergency Service	N/A	\$ 2.60	N/A	
	Directory Assistance - Branding - Initial/Subsequent Load	NRBDG	N/A		
	Directory Assistance - Branding Per call	ZZUCB	\$ 0.030	N/A	N/A
	Division Assistance Data Data was billion to	NDDS:	11/4	Φ Ε00000	A177
	Directory Assistance - Rate Reference Initial Load	NRBDL	N/A		N/A
	Directory Assistance - Rate Reference - Subsequent Load	NRBDM	N/A	N/A	
	Directory Assistance Listings (DAL)-Initial Load, per listing	N/A	N/A		N/A
	Directory Assistance Listings (DAL)-Update, per listing	N/A	N/A		N/A
	Directory Assistance Listings (DAL)-Non-Pub Emergency Message Service	N/A	\$ 2.60	N/A	
	Business Category Search (BCS) Reverse Directory Assistance (RDA)	ZZUOB ZZUO8	\$ 0.65 \$ 0.65	N/A N/A	
	Reverse Directory Assistance (RDA) Reverse Directory Assistance (RDA)	ZZU08 ZZU09	\$ 0.65	N/A N/A	

			Current Monthly	Current Non- Recurring Rate	Current Non- Recurring Rate
Product Type	Rate Element Description	USOCs	Recurring Rate	(Initial)	(Additional)
Operator Services	Operated Services - Fully Automated Call Processing (Per completed automated call)	ZZUO1	0.15	N/A	N/A
	Operator Services - Operator Assisted Call Processing (Per work second)	ZZUO2	0.03	N/A	N/A
Emergency Services	For each DS0 E911 Trunk Terminated		\$ 22.86		
Miscellaneous	NXX Migration- Migration Charge per NXX	N/A	NA O O O O O O O O O O O O O O O O O O O		N/A
200	Provision of Message Detail a.k.a. Daily Usage File (DUF)	ASBS	\$ 0.000287	N/A	N/A
BCR	Per interstate local message	N/A	\$ 0.050	N/A	N/A
Hastina	Per local message	N/A N/A	\$ 0.080 \$ 0.0030	N/A N/A	N/A N/A
Hosting	Billable Message Records and /or access usage records - per Record Charge Hosting: Per Record Charge For Full Status RAO Company-Hosting Network Company	N/A N/A		N/A N/A	N/A
	Hosting: Per Record Charge For Full Status RAO Company-Hosting Network Company Hosting: Per Record Charge For Full Status RAO Company-National CMDS Network	N/A N/A		N/A	N/A
	Hosting: Per Record Charge For Full Status RAO Company-National CMDS Network Hosting: Per Record Charge For Non-Full Status RAO Company-National CMDS Network	N/A N/A	\$ 0.0050 \$ 0.0070	N/A N/A	N/A
	Hosting: Per Record Charge For Non-Full Status RAO Company-National CMDS Network Hosting: Per Record Charge For Non-Full Status RAO Company-Hosting Company Network	N/A	\$ 0.0070	N/A	N/A
Clearinghouse	CH processing charge for service - per originated CH record	N/A N/A	\$ 0.0100	N/A	N/A
Clearingriouse	CH billing message - per message	N/A	\$ 0.050	N/A	N/A
Maintenance of Service Charges & Non-	CH billing message - per message	N/A	\$ 0.050	IN/A	IN/F
	Dania Tima ana half have	MVV	NI/A	r co o 4	¢ 00.07
Productive Dispatch	Basic Time - per half hour	MVV	N/A N/A		\$ 29.97 \$ 37.70
	Overtime - per half hour				
Time and Materials Charges	Premium Time - per half hour	MVV ALK	N/A		
Time and Materials Charges	Basic Time - per half hour		N/A		
	Basic Time - per half hour Basic Time - per half hour	ALT ALH	N/A N/A		
	Overtime - per half hour	ALK	N/A		
	Overtime - per half hour	ALT	N/A		
	Overtime - per half hour	ALH	N/A		
	Premium Time - per half hour	ALK	N/A		
	Premium Time - per half hour	ALT	N/A		
	Premium Time - per half hour	ALH	N/A	\$ 93.25	\$ 45.42
Dala and Dust	Poles (\$/attachment/yr.)* ##		\$ 1.14		
Pole and Duct	Poles (\$/attachmenvyr.)* ##		\$ 1.14		
(Structure)	Des Feet Conduit Consumer Viscouri				
	Per Foot Conduit Occupancy Fees ##		\$ 0.60		
	Full Duct (\$/ft/yr.) Half Duct (\$/ft/yr)				
			\$ 0.30	¢ 105.00	
	Contract Administration Fee			\$ 125.00	
	Administrative Record-Keeping Fee			\$ 125.00	
				5 Times the Annual	
	Unauthorized Attachment Fee			Rate per Pole	
	onaumonzed / maorimon / ee			5 Times the Annual	
				Rate per Conduit	
	Unauthorized Occupancy Fee			Foot	
	* For(1) each one foot of usable space, or fraction thereof, occupied and (2) each additional one foot of space,				
	or fraction thereof, rendered unusable by the attachment's presence.				
	## Note: All pole and conduit license fees are for a period of one year from January 1 thru December 31,				
	effective January 1, 2005 and billable semi-annually in advance in January and July of each year.				
	New rates will be communicated to CLEC no later than November 1st for the succeeding year.				
	, ,				
TRANSIT SERVICE					
	Zone 3 (Urban)	USAGE	\$ 0.000953		
	Zone 2 (Suburban)	USAGE	\$ 0.000981		
	Zone 1 (Rural)	USAGE	\$ 0.001027		
INTERCARRIER COMPENSATION					
Rate for All ISP-Bound Traffic and					
Section 251(b)(5) Traffic as per FCC 01-					
131, per MOU		ZZUR2	\$ 0.0007	N/A	N/A
Optional EAS Transport and Terminaton					
per MOU		ZZUR2	\$ 0.021000	N/A	N/A
RESALE - Uniform Rate Structure					·

			Current Non-	Current Non-
		Current Mor		Recurring Rate
Product Type	Rate Element Description	USOCs Recurring F	tate (Initial)	(Additional)
LOCAL EXCHANGE SERVICE	Business 1 Party	24	.60% 21.60%	6 N/A
	Business - Multi-Line		.60% 21.60%	
	Business Message Rate 1-Party		.60% 21.60%	
	Customer Operated Pay Telephone Service		.60% 21.60%	
	Line Amplifier		.60% 21.60%	
	Public Response Calling Service		.60% 21.60%	
	Telephone Answering and Secretarial Service	21	.60% 21.60%	6 N/A
	Service Connections, Move and Changes	21	.60% 21.60%	6 N/A
EVENNEED LOOM ON THE				
EXPANDED LOCAL CALLING	Mandatan, Fritand Lacal Calling	20	.60% 21.60%	6 N/A
	Mandatory Extend Local Calling		.60% 21.60% .60% 21.60%	
	Basehor Optional Calling Area MetroPlus		.60% 21.60%	
	Metiorius	2	.00 /6 21.00 /	0 IN/F
VERTICAL SERVICES				
	Auto Redial		.60% 21.60%	
	Call Blocker		.60% 21.60%	
	Call Forwarding		.60% 21.60%	
	Call Forwarding - Busy Line		.60% 21.60%	
	Call Forwarding - Busy Line/Don't Answer		.60% 21.60%	
	Call Forwarding - Don't Answer		.60% 21.60%	
	Call Return Call Trace		.60% 21.60% .60% 21.60%	
			.60% 21.60% 21.60%	
	Call Waiting		.60% 21.60%	
	Calling Name Calling Number		.60% 21.60%	
	Personalized Ring (1 dependent number)		.60% 21.60%	
	Personalized Ring (1 dependent number) Personalized Ring (2 dependent numbers - 1st number)		.60% 21.60%	
	Personalized Ring (2 dependent numbers - 1st number)		.60% 21.60%	
	Priority Call		.60% 21.60%	
	Remote Access to Call Forwarding		.60% 21.60%	
	Selective Call Forwarding		.60% 21.60%	
	Simultaneous Call Forwarding		.60% 21.60%	
	Speed Calling		.60% 21.60%	
	Three Way Calling	21	.60% 21.60%	6 N/A
DID	DID (First Disable of 400 Cottons 4)	20	04 000	/ N1/A
	DID (First Block of 100 - Category 1)		.60% 21.60% .60% 21.60%	
	DID (First Block of 10 - Category 1) DID (Ea. adl. block of 10 after first 10 - Category 1)		.60% 21.60%	
	DID (Ea. adl. block of 10 after first 100 - Category 1)		.60% 21.60%	
	DID (Ea. adl. block of 100 after that 100 - Category 2)		.60% 21.60%	
	DID (with Multifrequency)		.60% 21.60%	
	DID (with Dual-Tone Multifrequency)		.60% 21.60%	
	DID (1st 10 Trunks or access lines)		.60% 21.60%	
	DID (11th thru 50th trunk or network access line)		.60% 21.60%	
	DID (51st trunk or network access line)		.60% 21.60%	
TRUNKS	Anales Tauris	200	.60% 21.60%	6 N/A
	Analog Trunks Hotel/Motel Trunks		.60% 21.60%	
	Digital Trunks		.60% 21.60%	
	Pignal Hullio	2	.0070	IN/F
AIN				
	Area Wide Networking		.60% 21.60%	
	Caller Intellidata		.60% 21.60%	
	Disaster Routing Service		.60% 21.60%	
	Intelligent Redirectsm		.60% 21.60%	
	Positive ID	27	.60% 21.60%	6 N/A
OTHER				+
···-/\	l .			1

				Current Non-	Current Non-
			Current Monthly	Recurring Rate	Recurring Rate
Product Type	Rate Element Description	USOCs	Recurring Rate	(Initial)	(Additional)
	Bundled Telecommunications Services (e.g., the Works)		21.60%	21.60%	
	Busy Out Arrangements		21.60%	21.60%	
	Conference Telephone Service		21.60%	21.60%	
	Customer Alerting Enablement		21.60%	21.60%	
	Grandfathered Services		21.60%	21.60%	
	Hot Line		21.60%	21.60%	
	Hunting Improved Data Transmission		21.60% 21.60%	21.60% 21.60%	
	Intercept Referral Service		21.60%	21.60%	
	Local Operator Assistance Service		21.60%	21.60%	
	Night Number associated with Telephone Number		21.60%	21.60%	
	Night Number associated with a Terminal		21.60%	21.60%	
	Promotions (Greater than 90 days)		21.60%	21.60%	
	Preferred Number Service		21.60%	21.60%	
	Second Line Control		21.60%	21.60%	
	Selective Call Acceptance		21.60%	21.60%	
	Telebranch®		21.60%		
	TouchTone		21.60%	21.60%	
	Voice Dial		21.60%	21.60%	
	Warm Line		21.60%	21.60%	N/A
Data Camilana					1
Data Services	Circle is Esterna at Mastron elitera Anno Notario el (Circle MANI)		04.000/	04.000/	NI//
	Gigabit Ethernet Metropolitan Area Network (GigaMAN) PBX Trunks		21.60% 21.60%	21.60% 21.60%	
	Mulit-Service Optical Network (MON)		21.60%	21.60%	
	OCn-PTP		21.60%	21.60%	
	DS3		21.60%	21.60%	
	560		21.0070	21.0070	14/7
ISDN					
	Digilinesm (ISDN BRI)		21.60%	21.60%	N/A
	Select Video Plus®		21.60%	21.60%	N/A
	Smart Trunksm (ISDN PRI)		21.60%	21.60%	
	SuperTrunk		21.60%	21.60%	N/A
TOLL	Little ATA MTO		04.000/	04.000/	NU
	IntraLATA MTS MaxiMizer 800®		21.60% 21.60%	21.60% 21.60%	
	OutWATS		21.60%	21.60%	
	800 Service		21.60%	21.60%	N/A
	000 OCIVICE		21.0070	21.0070	14/7
OPTIONAL TOLL CALLING PLANS					
	1+ SAVERsm		21.60%	21.60%	N/A
	1+Saver Direct		21.60%	21.60%	N/A
	Optional Community Calling Service		21.60%	21.60%	N/A
PLEXAR®					
	Plexar I®		21.60%	21.60%	
	Plexar II®		21.60%	21.60%	
	Plexar Custom®		21.60%	21.60%	N/A
PRIVATE LINE					1
I INIVALL LIINE	Analog Private Lines		21.60%	21.60%	N/A
	Announcement Distribution Services		21.60%	21.60%	
	Foreign Exchange Service		21.60%	21.60%	
	Foreign Serving Office		21.60%	21.60%	
	Frame Relay		21.60%	21.60%	
	Group Alerting Services		21.60%	21.60%	
	MicroLink I®		21.60%	21.60%	
	MicroLink II®		21.60%	21.60%	
<u> </u>	MultiPoint Video		21.60%	21.60%	
	Network Reconfiguration Service		21.60%	21.60%	
	Public Response Calling Service		21.60%	21.60%	N/.

Product Type	Rate Element Description	Current Monthly USOCs Recurring Rate	Current Non- Recurring Rate (Initial)	Current Non- Recurring Rate (Additional)
Product Type	Service Loop Facility Modification Service	21.60%		
	Octivice Edop i acinty Modification Octivice	21.00 //	21.0070	14/
Residence				
LOCAL EXCHANGE SERVICE				
	Life Line and Link Up America Services	21.60%		
	Residence 1 Party	21.60%		
	Residence Measured	21.60%		
	Residence Flat Rate Trunks Urban Mileage	21.60% 21.60%		
	Service Connections, Move and Changes	21.60%		N/
EXPANDED LOCAL CALLING	-			
EXTANDED LOCAL CALLING	Mandatory Extend Local Calling	21.60%	21.60%	N.
	Basehor Optional Calling Area	21.60%		N.
	MetroPlus	21.60%	21.60%	N.
VERTICAL SERVICES				
	Auto Redial	21.60%		N.
	Call Blocker	21.60%		
	Call Forwarding	21.60%		
	Call Forwarding - Busy Line	21.60%		
	Call Forwarding - Busy Line/Don't Answer	21.60%		
	Call Forwarding - Don't Answer	21.60%		
	Call Return Call Trace	21.60% 21.60%		
	Call Waiting	21.60%		N/
	Calling Name	21.60%		
	Calling Number	21.60%		
	Personalized Ring (1 dependent number)	21.60%		
	Personalized Ring (2 dependent numbers - 1st number)	21.60%	21.60%	N/
	Personalized Ring (2 dependent numbers - 2nd number)	21.60%		
	Priority Call	21.60%		
	Remote Access to Call Forwarding	21.60%		
	Selective Call Forwarding	21.60%		N/
	Simultaneous Call Forwarding	21.60%		
	Speed Calling	21.60% 21.60%		N/
	Three Way Calling	21.60%	21.60%	N/
ISDN	Digiline	21.60%	21.60%	N/
	Digiline	21.60%	21.00%	IN/
OTHER	Bundled Telecommunications Services (e.g., the Works)	21.60%	21.60%	N/
	Conference Telephone Service	21.60%		N/
	Customer Alering Enablement	21.60%		N/
	Grandfathered Services	21.60%		
	Hot Line	21.60%		
	Improved Data Transmission	21.60%		
	Intercept Services	21.60%		N/
	Local Operator Assistance Service	21.60%		
	Promotions (Greater than 90 days)	21.60%		
	Preferred Number Service	21.60%		N/
	Second Line Control	21.60%		
	Selective Call Acceptance	21.60%		
	TouchTone Voice Dial	21.60% 21.60%		N/ N/
	Warm Line	21.60%		
OTHER (Resale)	YYAHH LING	21.00%	21.00%	IN/
J	Directory Assistance/Operator Services			
	Directory Assistance Services	21.60%	N/A	N/
	Local Operator Assistance Service	21.60%		

				Current Non-	Current Non-
			Current Monthly	Recurring Rate	Recurring Rate
Product Type	Rate Element Description	USOCs	Recurring Rate	(Initial)	(Additional)
	National Directory Assistance (NDA), per call	ZZUO5	\$0.65		N/A
	National Directory Assistance (NDA), per call	ZZUO6	\$0.65		N/A
	Reverse Directory Assistance (RDA), per call	ZZUO8	\$0.65		N//
	Reverse Directory Assistance (RDA), per call	ZZUO9	\$0.65		N/A
	Business Category Search (BCS), per call	ZZUOB	\$0.65		N/A
	Directory Assistance Call Completion (DACC) - per call	ZZU07	\$0.15	N/A	N/A
	OS/DA Automated Call Greeting and References / Rates				
	Branding - Other - Initial/Subsequent Load, per switch	NRBDG	N/A	\$ 1,800.00	\$ 1,800.00
	Brand and Reference/Rate Look Up, per OS/DA call	ZZUCB	\$ 0.03	N/A	N/A
	Rate Reference - Initial Load, per state, per OCN	NRBDL	N/A	\$ 5,000.00	N/A
	Rate Reference - Subsequent Load, per state, per OCN	NRBDM	N/A	N/A	\$ 1,500.00
TOLL					
TOLL	900 Call Restriction		21.60%	21.60%	N/.
	Home 800sm		21.60%	21.60%	N/
	IntraLATA MTS		21.60%		N/
OPTIONAL TOLL CALLING PLANS	1+ SAVERsm		04.0007	21.60%	k1/
	1+ SAVERSM 1+Saver Direct		21.60% 21.60%	21.60% 21.60%	N//
	Optional Community Calling Service		21.60%		N/A N/A
	Optional Community Calling Service		21.0076	21.00%	IN/F
	900 Call Restriction		21.60%	21.60%	N/A
	Access Services		0.00%		N/A
	Additional Directory Listings		21.60%		N/A
	Bill Plus		5.00%	5.00%	N/A
	Company Initiated Suspension Service		0.00%	0.00%	N/A
	Connections with Terminal Equipment and Communications Equipment		0.00%		N/A
	Consolidated Billing		5.00%		N/A
	Construction Charges		0.00%		N/A
	Customer Initiated Suspension Service		0.00%		N/A
	Exchange Connection Service		0.00%		N/A
	Information Delivery Service		0.00%		N/A
	Intellinumber		21.60%	21.60%	N/A
	IntraLATA Internet Access Plan		0.00%		N//
	Maintenance of Service Charges		0.00%		N//
	Prepaid Calling Cards		21.60%		N//
	Shared Tenant Service Shared Use Service		0.00%		N// N//
	Telecommunications Service Priority Systems		0.00%		N//
	TeleKansas		0.00%		N//
	Toll Billing Exception (Billed Number Screen)		21.60%	21.60%	N//
	Toll Restriction		21.60%		N//
	Wireless Carrier Interconnection Services		0.00%	0.00%	N//
Electronic Billing Information Data (daily					
usage) per message			\$ 0.003	N/A	N/A
Conversion Charges below based upon					
Docket 97-SCCC-149-GIT					
	Simple conversion charge per billable number-manual		N/A		N/A
	Simple conversion charge per billable number-electronic		N/A		N/A
	Complex conversion charge per billable number-manual		N/A		N/A
	Complex conversion charge per billable number-electronic			\$ 2.35	N/A
Electronic Billing Information Data (daily					
usage) per message			\$ 0.003	N/A	N/A
Conversion Charges below based upon					
Docket 97-SCCC-149-GIT					
Docker 97-5000-149-GH					

			Current Monthly	Current Non- Recurring Rate	Current Non- Recurring Rate
Product Type	Rate Element Description	USOCs	Recurring Rate	(Initial)	(Additional)
•	Simple conversion charge per billable number-manual		N/A S	12.35	N/A
	Simple conversion charge per billable number-electronic		N/A S	2.35	N/A
	Complex conversion charge per billable number-manual		N/A S	12.35	N/A
	Complex conversion charge per billable number-electronic		9	2.35	N/A

SOUTHWESTERN BELL TELEPHONECOMPANY d/b/a ATT KANSAS COLLOCATION RATE SUMMARY

CLEC-PROVISIONED FACILITIES & ROUPMENT: CAGED			June 29, 2007			
International Common						
2 REAL ESTATE	Line	Product Type	Rate Element Description	USOC	_	-
3 State Condensing	1	CLEC-PROVISIONED FACILITIES & EQUIPMENT: CAGED				
Section Pers Section Pers Section Pers Section			2 2 5 7			40.00
For Special Usage						
Programmo Systems - Casigne					\$5.97	
3 Punning						
3 Pinning Central Office			Per Sq. Ft. of space used by CLEC	S8F4A	\$0.44	\$59.86
11 Pinning Salesequent New Cabing Per Request Salesquent Power Cabing Per Request Salesquent Salesquent Power Cabing Per Request Salesquent Salesque			Per Sq. Ft. of space used by CLEC		\$0.09	\$7.55
Perming Subsequent Prove Cabling Per Request NRFCG \$2,50.00.1						\$5,244.43
13 Pienring - State. Inter, Prower Cabling Per Request NRFCO \$2,886.C 14 Pienring - Non-Standard Per Request NRFCH \$1,456.C 15 Power Part Part CLEC Provided NONE 17 50 Amp Per Power Part CLEC Provided NONE 18 200 Amp Per Power Part CLEC Provided NONE 19 Power Cable and Infrastructure: Per Power Part CLEC Provided NONE 19 Power Cable and Infrastructure: Per Power Part CLEC Provided NONE 19 Power Cable and Infrastructure: Per Power Part CLEC Provided NONE 12 2-10 Amp Feeds Per 2-10 Amp Power Part CLEC Provided State State						\$2,267.04
15 Power Parel:						\$2,884.60
16 Power Panel:			Per Request	NRFCH		\$1,436.00
18 200 Amp						
19 Power Cabble Rack Per Four Power Cabbles or Quad NONE						
20 Power Cable Rack			Per Power Panel (CLEC Provided)	NONE		
22 2.00 Amp Feeds				NONE		
23 230 Amp Feeds		· · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · ·				
242 240 Amp Feeds						
262 2-100 Amp Feeds Per 2-100 Amp Power Feeds (CLEC Provided) S86F3 \$0.25 \$48.25	24	2-40 Amp Feeds	Per 2-40 Amp Power Feeds (CLEC Provided)		\$0.25	\$48.23
27 Equipment Grounding:		· · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · ·				
28			Per 2-100 Amp Power Feeds (CLEC Provided)	S8GF3	\$0.25	\$48.23
30			Per Sq. Ft. of space used by CLEC	S8FCR	\$0.03	\$0.92
31 Per Amp			Por 10 Ampo	2000	¢14.60	
Secretary Secr						
Secrity Access / ID Cards Expedite Per Fiber Cable Sheath (CLEC Vendor Pulls Cable) S8F09 \$4.85 \$809.12			,			
Striance Conduit			Per Fiher Cable Sheath (CLEC Vendor Pulls Cable)	SREOR	\$4.85	\$809.13
STEINGLELANEOUS COSTS Per Linear Foot, Per pair S8F45 \$0.08 \$14.81			,			
Same						
39 Bits Triming			Per Linear Foot Per pair	S8F45	\$0.08	\$14.81
44 Security Access / I D Cards						
ACCAGE COMMON COSTS						\$168.04
43 ACC ECOMMON COSTS						
AS INTERCONNECTION	43	CAGE COMMON COSTS				
			Per Sq. Ft. (CLEC provides cage)	NRL6O		\$5.29
49						
49 DS1 Arrangement - DCS 28 DS1 (CLEC provides cable) SSFQM \$295.42 \$3,105.75						
DS1 Arrangement - DSX						
DS3 Arrangement - DSX						
Fiber Arrangement 12 Fiber Pairs (CLEC provides cable) S8FQR \$3.58 \$698.82						
Cable Racking and Hole for Optical Per Cable SaGFE \$0.82						
Section Sect	54	CLEC TO CLEC CONNECTION		JUI WI	ψ3.50	ψυσυ.υ2
Sample S						
SR Route Design RRFCX \$424.88						
Connection for DS3	58	Route Design		NRFCX		\$424.88
Connection for Optical						
TIME SENSITIVE ACTIVITIES						
Colloc. Ser. Mgr 2nd Level	62	TIME SENSITIVE ACTIVITIES			ψ0.01	
State Security S			Por 1/4 Hour	NDECD		tan an
February February						\$23.23 \$19.60
68 CONSTRUCTION VISITS 69 Project Manager - 1st Level Per 1/4 Hour NRFCV \$19.24 70 Colloc. Ser. Mgr 2nd Level Per 1/4 Hour NRFCZ \$23.23 71 72 AT&T-PROVISIONED FACILITIES & EQUIPMENT: CAGED 73 REAL ESTATE 74 Site Conditioning Per Sq. Ft. of space used by CLEC S8GCE \$9.28 75 Safety & Security Per Sq. Ft. of space used by CLEC S8GCF \$19.56 76 Floor Space Usage Per Sq. Ft. of space used by CLEC S8GCD \$5.97 77 COMMON SYSTEMS	66	CO Manager - 1st Level	Per 1/4 Hour	NRFCT		\$19.72
69 Project Manager - 1st Level Per 1/4 Hour NRFCV \$19.24 70 Colloc. Ser. Mgr 2nd Level Per 1/4 Hour NRFCZ \$23.23 71 AT&T-PROVISIONED FACILITIES & EQUIPMENT: CAGED Facility Fac			Per 1/4 Hour	NRFCU		\$19.24
70 Colloc. Ser. Mgr 2nd Level Per 1/4 Hour NRFCZ \$23.23 71 AT&T-PROVISIONED FACILITIES & EQUIPMENT: CAGED SEC \$23.23 73 REAL ESTATE Site Conditioning Per Sq. Ft. of space used by CLEC \$86CE \$9.28 75 Safety & Security Per Sq. Ft. of space used by CLEC \$86CF \$19.56 76 Floor Space Usage Per Sq. Ft. of space used by CLEC \$8GCD \$5.97 77 COMMON SYSTEMS \$5.97			Per 1/4 Hour	NRFCV		\$19.24
72 AT&T-PROVISIONED FACILITIES & EQUIPMENT: CAGED 73 REAL ESTATE 74 Site Conditioning Per Sq. Ft. of space used by CLEC \$86CE \$9.28 75 Safety & Security Per Sq. Ft. of space used by CLEC \$86CF \$19.56 76 Floor Space Usage Per Sq. Ft. of space used by CLEC \$86CD \$5.97 77 COMMON SYSTEMS \$5.97	70					\$23.23
73 REAL ESTATE 74 Site Conditioning Per Sq. Ft. of space used by CLEC \$86CE \$9.28 75 Safety & Security Per Sq. Ft. of space used by CLEC \$86CF \$19.56 76 Floor Space Usage Per Sq. Ft. of space used by CLEC \$86CD \$5.97 77 COMMON SYSTEMS \$5.97						
74 Site Conditioning Per Sq. Ft. of space used by CLEC \$86CE \$9.28 75 Safety & Security Per Sq. Ft. of space used by CLEC \$86CF \$19.56 76 Floor Space Usage Per Sq. Ft. of space used by CLEC \$86CD \$5.97 77 COMMON SYSTEMS \$5.97						
75 Safety & Security Per Sq. Ft. of space used by CLEC \$86CF \$19.56 76 Floor Space Usage Per Sq. Ft. of space used by CLEC \$86CD \$5.97 77 COMMON SYSTEMS \$5.97			Per Sq. Ft. of space used by CLEC	S8GCE		\$9.28
77 COMMON SYSTEMS	75	Safety & Security	Per Sq. Ft. of space used by CLEC	S8GCF		\$19.56
			Per Sq. Ft. of space used by CLEC	S8GCD	\$5.97	
			Per Sq. Ft. of space used by CLEC	S8GCG	\$0.44	\$59.86

SOUTHWESTERN BELL TELEPHONECOMPANY d/b/a ATT KANSAS COLLOCATION RATE SUMMARY

		June 29, 2007			
Line	Product Type	Rate Element Description	usoc	Current Monthly Recurring Rate	Current Non- Recurring Rate (Initial)
79	PLANNING	·			,
	Planning - Central Office	Per Sq. Ft. of space used by CLEC	S8GCA	\$0.09	
	Planning	Per Request	NRFCD		\$5,244.43
	Planning - Subsequent Inter. Cabling Planning - Subsequent Power Cabling	Per Request Per Request	NRFCE NRFCF		\$2,267.04 \$2,306.10
	Planning - Subsequent Power Cabling Planning - Subs. Inter./Power Cabling	Per Request	NRFCG		\$2,884.60
	Planning - Non-Standard	Per Request	NRFCH		\$1,436.00
	POWER PROVISIONING				V 1,100100
87	Power Panel:				
	50 Amp	Per Power Panel	S8GC8	\$15.77	
	200 Amp	Per Power Panel	S8GC9	\$18.75	\$3,659.46
	Power Cable and Infrastructure: 2-10 Amp Feeds	Per 2-10 Amp Power Feeds	C1F3A	\$5.83	\$1,378.83
	2-20 Amp Feeds	Per 2-20 Amp Power Feeds	S8GCU	\$7.74	
	2-30 Amp Feeds	Per 2-30 Amp Power Feeds	C1F3B	\$8.35	
	2.40 Amp Feeds	Per 2-40 Amp Power Feeds	C1F3C	\$8.96	\$1,830.56
	2-50 Amp Feeds	Per 2-50 Amp Power Feeds	S8GCV	\$9.57	
	2-100 Amp Feeds	Per 2-100 Amp Power Feeds	S8GCW	\$11.39	\$2,344.44
98	Equipment Grounding: Ground Cable Placement	Per Sq. Ft. of space used by CLEC	S8GDA	\$0.03	\$0.92
	DC POWER AMPERAGE CHARGE	Por 10 Ampo	59005	¢14 60	
	HVAC Per Amp	Per 10 Amps Per Amp	S8GCS S8GCR	\$14.62 \$10.61	
	FIBER CABLE PLACEMENT	i or amp	JUGUN	ψ10.01	
	Central Office:				
	Fiber Cable	Per Fiber Cable Sheath	S8GDE	\$4.85	\$1,619.88
105	Entrance Conduit to Vault	Per Fiber Cable Sheath	S8GDD	\$8.76	
	MISCELLANEOUS & OPTIONAL COST:				
	MISCELLANEOUS COSTS	5.12			01101
	Timing Lead (1 pair per circuit) Bits Timing	Per Linear Foot, Per pair Based on two (2) leads per circuit	S8GEK S8GEJ	\$0.08 \$3.58	
	Space Availability Report	Per Premise	NRFCQ	φ3.30	\$168.04
	Security Access / ID Cards	Per Five Cards	NRFCM		\$123.35
	Security Access / ID Cards/Expedite	Per Five Cards	NRFCN		\$203.35
	CAGE COMMON COSTS				
	Cage Preparation	Per Sq. Ft. of space used by CLEC	S8GCH	\$0.27	\$19.70
	INTERCONNECTION COSTS:				
	ILEC TO CLEC CONNECTION Voice Grade Arrangement	100 Copper Pairs	S8GD4	\$4.92	\$1,027.16
	Voice Grade Arrangement	100 Shielded Pairs	S8GD5	\$4.92	
	DS1 Arrangement - DCS	28 DS1	S8GDK	\$297.44	
	DS1 Arrangement - DSX	28 DS1	S8GDP	\$9.79	
	DS3 Arrangement - DCS	1 DS3	S8GDV	\$115.58	
	DS3 Arrangement - DSX	1 DS3	S8GDZ	\$7.14	
	Fiber Arrangement	12 Fiber Pairs (24 Fiber strands)	S8GED	\$6.55	\$1,779.78
	CLEC TO CLEC CONNECTION Cable Racking and Hole for Optical	Per Cable	S8GFE	\$0.82	
	Cable Racking and Hole for DS1	Per Cable	S8GFF	\$0.57	
	Cable Racking and Hole for DS3	Per Cable	S8GFG	\$0.50	
	Route Design		NRFCX	Ţ1.00	\$424.88
	Connection for DS1	Per 28 Circuits	S8GFC	\$1.41	
	Connection for DS3	Per Circuit	S8GFD	\$1.30	
	Connection for Optical (Fiber)	Per Cable	S8GFB	\$1.38	\$1,404.07
	TIME SENSITIVE ACTIVITIES PRE-VISITS				
	Colloc. Ser. Mgr 2nd Level	Per 1/4 Hour	NRFCR		\$23.23
	Comm. Tech - Craft	Per 1/4 Hour	NRFCS		\$19.60
136	CO Manager - 1st Level	Per 1/4 Hour	NRFCT		\$19.72
137	Floor Space Planning - 1st Level	Per 1/4 Hour	NRFCU		\$19.24
	CONSTRUCTION VISITS				
	Project Manager - 1st Level	Per 1/4 Hour	NRFCV		\$19.24
	Colloc. Ser. Mgr 2nd Level	Per 1/4 Hour	NRFCZ		\$23.23
141	CLEC-PROVISIONED FACILITIES & EQUIPMENT: CAGELESS				
	REAL ESTATE				
	Site Conditioning	Per Frame (Standard Bay=10 sq ft)	S8FWC		\$92.81
	Safety & Security	Per Frame (Standard Bay=10 sq ft)	S8FWG		\$195.57
	Floor Space Usage	Per Frame (Standard Bay=10 sq ft)	S8F9C	\$64.21	
	COMMON SYSTEMS				
	Common Systems - Cageless	Per Frame (Standard Bay=10 sq ft)	S8FWE	\$9.35	\$760.45
	PLANNING Planning Central Office	Der Frame (Standard David 40 a. "1")	80000	A4.	675 51
	Planning - Central Office Planning	Per Frame (Standard Bay=10 sq ft) Per Request	S8GCB NRFCJ	\$1.13	\$75.54 \$4,601.93
	Planning - Subsequent Inter. Cabling	Per Request Per Request	NRFCE		\$2,267.04
	Planning - Subsequent Power Cabling	Per Request	NRFCF		\$2,306.10
	Planning - Subs. Inter./Power Cabling	Per Request	NRFCG		\$2,884.60
	Planning - Non-Standard	Per Request	NRFCH		\$1,436.00

SOUTHWESTERN BELL TELEPHONECOMPANY d/b/a ATT KANSAS COLLOCATION RATE SUMMARY

		June 29, 2007			
				Current Monthly Recurring	Current Non- Recurring Rate
Line	Product Type	Rate Element Description	USOC	Rate	(Initial)
	POWER PROVISIONING Power Panel:				
	50 Amp	Per Power Panel (CLEC Provided)	NONE		
159	200 Amp	Per Power Panel (CLEC Provided)	NONE		
	Power Cable and Infrastructure:	Day Faur Dawar Cables or Quad	NONE		
	Power Cable Rack 2-10 Amp Feeds	Per Four Power Cables or Quad Per 2-10 Amp Power Feeds (CLEC Provided)	NONE C1F34	\$0.25	\$48.23
	2-20 Amp Feeds	Per 2-20 Amp Power Feeds (CLEC Provided)	S8GF1	\$0.25	
	2-30 Amp Feeds	Per 2-30 Amp Power Feeds (CLEC Provided)	C1F35	\$0.25	
	2-40 Amp Feeds 2-50 Amp Feeds	Per 2-40 Amp Power Feeds (CLEC Provided) Per 2-50 Amp Power Feeds (CLEC Provided)	C1F36 S8GF2	\$0.25 \$0.25	
	2-100 Amp Feeds	Per 2-100 Amp Power Feeds (CLEC Provided)	S8GF3	\$0.25	
	Equipment Grounding:	(70.20	* ***********************************
	Ground Cable Placement	Per Frame	S8GDB	\$0.33	\$15.32
	DC POWER AMPERAGE CHARGE HVAC	Per 10 Amps	S8GCS	\$14.62	
	Per Amp	Per Amp	SSGCR	\$10.61	
	CEV, HUT & Cabinets	Per 2 inch mounting space	S8GCT	\$1.27	
	FIBER CABLE PLACEMENT				
	Central Office: Fiber Cable	Per Fiber Cable Sheath (CLEC Vendor Pulls Cable)	S8FQ9	\$4.85	\$809.13
	Entrance Conduit	Per Fiber Cable Sheath	S8FW5	\$8.76	
178	CEV, HUT & Cabinets:				
	Fiber Cable Placement	Per Fiber Cable Sheath	S8GDH	***	\$53.58
	Entrance Conduit MISCELLANEOUS & OPTIONAL COST:	Per Fiber Cable Sheath	S8GDJ	\$2.61	
	MISCELLANEOUS & OPTIONAL COST: MISCELLANEOUS COSTS				
	Timing Lead (1 pair per circuit)	Per Linear Foot, Per pair	S8F45	\$0.08	\$14.81
	Bits Timing	Based on two (2) leads per circuit	S8FQT	\$3.58	
	Space Availability Report Security Access / ID Cards	Per Premise Per Five Cards	NRFCQ NRFCM		\$168.04
	Security Access / ID Cards Security Access / ID Cards/Expedite	Per Five Cards Per Five Cards	NRFCM		\$123.35 \$203.35
	CAGELESS / POT BAY OPTIONS	TOTTIVO CATAB	NICI ON		Ψ200.00
	Standard Equipment Bay	Each (CLEC Provided)	NONE		
	Non-Standard Cabinet Bay	Each (CLEC Provided)	NONE		
	VF/DS0 Termination Panel VF/DS0 Termination Module	Each (CLEC Provided) Each (CLEC Provided)	NONE NONE		
	DDP-1 Panel	Each (CLEC Provided)	NONE		
194	DDP-1 Jack Access Card	Each (CLEC Provided)	NONE		
	DS3/STS-1 Interconnect Panel	Each (CLEC Provided)	NONE		
	DS3 Interconnect Module Fiber Optic Splitter Panel	Each (CLEC Provided) Each (CLEC Provided)	NONE NONE		
	Fiber Termination Dual Module	Each (CLEC Provided)	NONE		
	CEV, HUT, CABINET				
	24 Foot CEV	2 Inch Mounting Space	S8GE3	\$1.64	
	16 Foot CEV Maxi-Hut	2 Inch Mounting Space 2 Inch Mounting Space	S8GE4 S8GE1	\$1.77 \$0.77	
	Mini-Hut	2 Inch Mounting Space	S8GE2	\$1.33	
	Large Cabinet	2 Inch Mounting Space	S8GEX	\$1.63	
	Medium Cabinet	2 Inch Mounting Space	S8GEY	\$2.19	
	Small Cabinet INTERCONNECTION COSTS:	2 Inch Mounting Space	S8GEZ	\$3.29	
	ILEC TO CLEC CONNECTION				
	Voice Grade Arrangement	100 Copper Pairs (CLEC provides cable)	S8F3E	\$3.86	
	Voice Grade Arrangement	100 Shielded Pairs (CLEC provides cable) 28 DS1 (CLEC provides cable)	S8FWV	\$3.86	
	DS1 Arrangement - DCS DS1 Arrangement - DSX	28 DS1 (CLEC provides cable) 28 DS1 (CLEC provides cable)	S8F2J S8F2P	\$295.42 \$6.07	\$3,105.79 \$486.89
	DS3 Arrangement - DCS	1 DS3 (CLEC provides cable)	S8F21	\$115.30	
214	DS3 Arrangement - DSX	1 DS3 (CLEC provides cable)	S8F25	\$5.69	\$116.67
	Fiber Arrangement	12 Fiber Pairs (CLEC provides cable)	S8F49	\$3.76	\$495.49
	CLEC TO CLEC CONNECTION Cable Racking and Hole for Optical	Per Cable	S8GFE	\$0.82	
	Cable Racking and Hole for DS1	Per Cable	S8GFF	\$0.57	
219	Cable Racking and Hole for DS3	Per Cable	S8GFG	\$0.50	
	Route Design	Dor 20 Circuito (CLEO asseidas astro)	NRFCX	***	\$424.88
	Connection for DS1 Connection for DS3	Per 28 Circuits (CLEC provides cable) Per Circuit (CLEC provides cable)	S8GFL S8GFM	\$0.18 \$0.12	
	Connection for Optical	Per Cable (CLEC provides cable)	S8GFN	\$0.12	\$0.00
224	PROJECT MANAGEMENT	, ,			
	CEV, HUT & CABINET	Des CLEC Application	NEEDY		0004 17
	Project Coordination TIME SENSITIVE ACTIVITIES	Per CLEC Application	NRFCK		\$631.17
	PRE-VISITS				
229	Colloc. Ser. Mgr 2nd Level	Per 1/4 Hour	NRFCR		\$23.23
230	Comm. Tech - Craft	Per 1/4 Hour	NRFCS		\$19.60
	CO Manager - 1st Level	Per 1/4 Hour Per 1/4 Hour	NRFCT NRFCU		\$19.72 \$19.24
	Floor Space Planning - 1st Level CONSTRUCTION VISITS	FCI 1/4 FIOUI	NKTCU		\$19.24
	Project Manager - 1st Level	Per 1/4 Hour	NRFCV		\$19.24
235	Colloc. Ser. Mgr 2nd Level	Per 1/4 Hour	NRFCZ		\$23.23
236					

SOUTHWESTERN BELL TELEPHONECOMPANY d/b/a ATT KANSAS COLLOCATION RATE SUMMARY

		June 29, 2007			T
Line	Product Type	Pata Flament Description	usoc	Current Monthly Recurring Rate	Current Non- Recurring Rate
	AT&T-PROVISIONED FACILITIES & EQUIPMENT: CAGELESS	Rate Element Description	0300	Rate	(Initial)
238	REAL ESTATE				
239		Per Frame (Standard Bay=10 sq ft)	S8GCL		\$92.81
240	Safety & Security Floor Space Usage	Per Frame (Standard Bay=10 sq ft) Per Frame (Standard Bay=10 sq ft)	S8GCN S8GCK	\$64.21	\$195.57
	1 0	Terrame (Glandard Day=10 Sq It)	JOGON	ψ04.21	
	Common Systems - Cageless	Per Frame (Standard Bay=10 sq ft)	S8GCM	\$9.35	\$760.45
	PLANNING				
	Planning - Central Office	Per Frame (Standard Bay=10 sq ft)	S8GCB	\$1.13	
246 247	Planning Planning - Subsequent Inter. Cabling	Per Request Per Request	NRFCJ NRFCE		\$4,601.93 \$2,267.04
248	Planning - Subsequent Intel: Cabling Planning - Subsequent Power Cabling	Per Request	NRFCF		\$2,306.10
249	Planning - Subs. Inter./Power Cabling	Per Request	NRFCG		\$2,884.60
		Per Request	NRFCH		\$1,436.00
	POWER PROVISIONING				
	Power Panel:	Per Power Panel	S8GC8	\$15.77	¢2.070.47
	50 Amp 200 Amp	Per Power Panel	S8GC9	\$18.75	\$3,079.47 \$3,659.46
	Power Cable and Infrastructure:	1 GTT OWGTT ATION	00003	ψ10.73	ψυ,υυυ.πο
	2-10 Amp Feeds	Per 2-10 Amp Power Feeds	C1F3D	\$5.83	
	2-20 Amp Feeds	Per 2-20 Amp Power Feeds	S8GCX	\$7.74	
	2-30 Amp Feeds	Per 2-30 Amp Power Feeds	C1F3E	\$8.35	
	2-40 Amp Feeds 2-50 Amp Feeds	Per 2-40 Amp Power Feeds Per 2-50 Amp Power Feeds	C1F3F S8GCY	\$8.96 \$9.57	\$2,586.91 \$2,749.10
	2-100 Amp Feeds	Per 2-100 Amp Power Feeds Per 2-100 Amp Power Feeds	S8GCY	\$9.57 \$11.39	
_	Equipment Grounding:	1 0. 2 100 7 m.p. 1 0wo. 1 0000	00002	\$11.00	ψο,200.02
263	Ground Cable Placement	Per Frame	S8GDB	\$0.33	\$15.32
	DC POWER AMPERAGE CHARGE				
	HVAC	Per 10 Amps	S8GCS S8GCR	\$14.62 \$10.61	
	Per Amp CEV, HUT & Cabinets	Per Amp Per 2 inch mounting space	S8GCT	\$10.61	
	FIBER CABLE PLACEMENT	T of 2 monthing space	00001	Ψ1.27	
	Central Office:				
	Fiber Cable	Per Fiber Cable Sheath	S8GDE	\$4.85	
271		Per Fiber Cable Sheath	S8GDD	\$8.76	
272	CEV, HUT & Cabinets: Fiber Cable Placement	Per Fiber Cable Sheath	S8GDH		\$53.58
	Entrance Conduit	Per Fiber Cable Sheath	S8GDJ	\$2.61	φυσ.υσ
	MISCELLANEOUS & OPTIONAL COST:	TOTTIBOT CABIC CITCANT	00000	Ψ2.01	
276	MISCELLANEOUS COSTS				
277		Per Linear Foot, Per pair	S8GEK	\$0.08	
	Bits Timing	Based on two (2) leads per circuit	S8GEJ	\$3.58	
279 280	, , ,	Per Premise Per Five Cards	NRFCQ NRFCM		\$168.0 ⁴ \$123.35
281	Security Access / ID Cards/Expedite	Per Five Cards	NRFCN		\$203.35
282	, ,				,
283	Standard Equipment Bay	Each	NRFCO	\$8.89	
284		Each	NRFCP	\$17.78	
	VF/DS0 Termination Panel/Module DDP-1 Panel/Jack Access Card	Each Each	S8GE5 S8GE6	\$3.10 \$8.08	
286 287	DS3/STS-1 Interconnect Panel	Each	\$8GE7	\$2.38	
288	DS3 Interconnect Module	Each	S8GE8	\$0.45	
289	Fiber Optic Splitter Panel	Each	S8GE9	\$1.52	\$297.00
290	Fiber Termination Dual Module	Each	S8GFA	\$1.37	\$267.88
291	, ,	Olash Marafaa Orasa	20250	04.04	
	24 Foot CEV 16 Foot CEV	2 Inch Mounting Space 2 Inch Mounting Space	S8GE3 S8GE4	\$1.64 \$1.77	
293		2 Inch Mounting Space	S8GE1	\$0.77	
295	Mini-Hut	2 Inch Mounting Space	S8GE2	\$1.33	
296	Large Cabinet	2 Inch Mounting Space	S8GEX	\$1.63	
297	Medium Cabinet	2 Inch Mounting Space	S8GEY	\$2.19	
298	Small Cabinet	2 Inch Mounting Space	S8GEZ	\$3.29	
299 300	INTERCONNECTION COSTS:				
300	Voice Grade Arrangement	100 Copper Pairs	S8GD6	\$4.92	\$1,027.16
302		100 Shielded Pairs	S8GD7	\$4.92	
	DS1 Arrangement - DCS	28 DS1	S8GDL	\$297.44	\$3,613.06
	DS1 Arrangement - DSX	28 DS1	S8GDQ	\$9.79	\$1,346.48
304		1 DS3	S8GDW	\$115.58	
304 305	DS3 Arrangement - DCS				* KEU3 80
304 305 306	DS3 Arrangement - DCS DS3 Arrangement - DSX	1 DS3	S8GD1	\$7.14 \$6.55	
304 305 306 307	DS3 Arrangement - DCS DS3 Arrangement - DSX Fiber Arrangement		S8GD1 S8GEE	\$7.14 \$6.55	
304 305 306	DS3 Arrangement - DCS DS3 Arrangement - DSX Fiber Arrangement CLEC TO CLEC CONNECTION	1 DS3			\$1,779.78
304 305 306 307 308 309	DS3 Arrangement - DCS DS3 Arrangement - DSX Fiber Arrangement CLEC TO CLEC CONNECTION	1 DS3 12 Fiber Pairs (24 Fiber Strands)	S8GEE	\$6.55	\$1,779.78
304 305 306 307 308 309 310 311	DS3 Arrangement - DCS DS3 Arrangement - DSX Fiber Arrangement CLEC TO CLEC CONNECTION Cable Racking and Hole for Optical Cable Racking and Hole for DS1 Cable Racking and Hole for DS3	1 DS3 12 Fiber Pairs (24 Fiber Strands) Per Cable	S8GEE S8GFE S8GFF S8GFG	\$6.55 \$0.82	\$1,779.78
304 305 306 307 308 309 310 311	DS3 Arrangement - DCS DS3 Arrangement - DSX Fiber Arrangement CLEC TO CLEC CONNECTION Cable Racking and Hole for Optical Cable Racking and Hole for DS1 Cable Racking and Hole for DS3 Route Design	1 DS3 12 Fiber Pairs (24 Fiber Strands) Per Cable Per Cable Per Cable	S8GEE S8GFE S8GFF S8GFG NRFCX	\$6.55 \$0.82 \$0.57 \$0.50	\$1,779.78 \$424.88
304 305 306 307 308 309 310 311	DS3 Arrangement - DCS DS3 Arrangement - DSX Fiber Arrangement CLEC TO CLEC CONNECTION Cable Racking and Hole for Optical Cable Racking and Hole for DS1 Cable Racking and Hole for DS3	1 DS3 12 Fiber Pairs (24 Fiber Strands) Per Cable Per Cable	S8GEE S8GFE S8GFF S8GFG	\$6.55 \$0.82 \$0.57	\$1,779.78 \$424.88 \$982.38

SOUTHWESTERN BELL TELEPHONECOMPANY d/b/a ATT KANSAS COLLOCATION RATE SUMMARY

378 DS1 Arrangement - DSX 28 DS1 (CLEC provides cable) S8F2P 379 DS3 Arrangement - DCS 1 DS3 (CLEC provides cable) S8F21 380 380 DS3 Arrangement - DSX 1 DS3 (CLEC provides cable) S8F25	thly	
Inc. PROJECT MANAGEMENT	ring	Current Non-
316 PROJECT MANAGEMENT	_	Recurring Rate (Initial)
317 Cev. Hut & CABINET	.e	(IIIILIAI)
319 TIME SENSITIVE ACTIVITIES		
Section		\$631.17
221 Coloc. Ser. Mgr. 2-70 Level Per 1/4 Hour NRFCR		ļ
		#00.0
222 20		\$23.23
Space Planning - 1st Level		\$19.60 \$19.72
325 CONSTRUCTION VISITS	-	\$19.24
232 Project Manager - 1st Level		ψ10. <u>2</u>
CLEC-PROVISIONED FACILITIES & EQUIPMENT: CAGED		\$19.24
CLEC-PROVISIONED FACILITIES & EQUIPMENT: CAGED		\$23.23
330 REAL ESTATE		
SAME STATE		1
Sile Conditioning		
Salety & Security Per Frame (Standard Bay=10 sq ft) S8FWG		\$92.8
SAGCO SAGC	-	\$195.57
334 COMMON SYSTEMS	\$24.87	Ψ100.01
Planning Central Office Per Linear Foot S8CC	-	
Page	\$3.62	\$294.37
Pear Request NRFC		
Planning - Subsequent Inter. Cabling	\$0.44	
Planning - Subsequent Power Cabling	\longrightarrow	\$4,601.93
Planning - Subs. Inter/Power Cabling		\$2,267.04
Planning - Non-Standard	\longrightarrow	\$2,306.10 \$2,884.60
Add	\rightarrow	\$2,884.60
	-	\$1,430.00
345 30 Amp	-	
347 Power Cable Rack Per Four Power Cables or Quad NONE		
248 Power Cables ack Per Four Power Cables or Quad NONE		
349 2-10 Amp Feeds		
350 2-20 Amp Feeds		
2-30 Amp Feeds	\$0.25	
352 2-40 Amp Feeds	\$0.25 \$0.25	
353 2-50 Amp Feeds Per 2-50 Amp Power Feeds (CLEC Provided) S8GF2	\$0.25	
354 2-100 Amp Feeds Per 2-100 Amp Power Feeds (CLEC Provided) S86F3	\$0.25	
355 Equipment Grounding:	\$0.25	\$48.23
356 Ground Cable Placement Per Linear Foot S8GDC	******	
Second	\$0.13	\$5.93
Second S		
360 FIBER CABLE PLACEMENT 361 Central Office: 362 Fiber Cable Per Fiber Cable Sheath (CLEC Vendor Pulls Cable) S8FQ9 363 Entrance Conduit Per Fiber Cable Sheath S8FW5 364 MISCELLANEOUS & OPTIONAL COST: 365 MISCELLANEOUS & OPTIONAL COST: 366 MISCELLANEOUS & OPTIONAL COSTS 367 Bits Timing Based on two (2) leads per circuit S8FQT 368 Space Availability Report Per Premise NRFCQ 369 Security Access / ID Cards Per Five Cards NRFCM NRFCM 370 Security Access / ID Cards/Expedite Per Five Cards NRFCN NRFCN 371 CAGE COMMON COSTS 372 Cage Preparation Per Linear Foot S8GCJ 373 INTERCONNECTION COSTS 374 ILEC TO CLEC CONNECTION 375 Voice Grade Arrangement 100 Copper Pairs (CLEC provides cable) S8F3E 376 Voice Grade Arrangement 100 Shielded Pairs (CLEC provides cable) S8F4J 378 DS1 Arrangement - DCS 28 DS1 (CLEC provides cable) S8F2J 379 DS3 Arrangement - DCS 1 DS3 (CLEC provides cable) S8F2P 380 DS3 Arrangement - DCS 1 DS3 (CLEC provides cable) S8F25 38F25 380 DS3 Arrangement - DSX 1 DS3 (CLEC provides cable) S8F25 38F25 38	\$14.62	
361 Central Office:	\$10.61	
Security Access / ID Cards/Expedite Per Five Cards Per Five Cards Per Five Cards		
363 Entrance Conduit Per Fiber Cable Sheath S8FW5 364 MISCELLANEOUS & OPTIONAL COST: 365 MISCELLANEOUS COSTS 366 Timing Lead (1 pair per circuit) Per Linear Foot, Per pair S8F45 367 Bits Timing Based on two (2) leads per circuit S8FQT 368 Space Availability Report Per Premise NRFCQ 369 Security Access / ID Cards Per Five Cards NRFCM 370 Security Access / ID Cards/Expedite Per Five Cards NRFCN 371 CAGE COMMON COSTS 372 Cage Preparation Per Linear Foot S8GCJ 373 INTERCONNECTION COSTS: 374 ILEC TO CLEC CONNECTION 375 Voice Grade Arrangement 100 Copper Pairs (CLEC provides cable) S8F3E 376 Voice Grade Arrangement 100 Shielded Pairs (CLEC provides cable) S8F2J 377 DS1 Arrangement - DCS 28 DS1 (CLEC provides cable) S8F2J 378 DS3 Arrangement - DSX 28 DS1 (CLEC provides cable) S8F2P 379 DS3 Arrangement - DCS 1 DS3 (CLEC provides cable) S8F21 S8F21 380 DS3 Arrangement - DCS 1 DS3 (CLEC provides cable) S8F21 S8F25	\$4.85	\$809.13
364 MISCELLANEOUS & OPTIONAL COST: 365 MISCELLANEOUS COSTS 366 Timing Lead (1 pair per circuit) Per Linear Foot, Per pair S8F45 367 Bits Timing Based on two (2) leads per circuit S8FQT 368 Space Availability Report Per Premise NRFCQ 369 Security Access / ID Cards Per Five Cards NRFCM NRFCM 370 Security Access / ID Cards/Expedite Per Five Cards NRFCN	\$8.76	
365 MISCELLANEOUS COSTS 366 Timing Lead (1 pair per circuit) Per Linear Foot, Per pair S8F45 S8F	ΨΟ.ΤΟ	
366 Timing Lead (1 pair per circuit) Per Linear Foot, Per pair \$8F45 367 Bits Timing Based on two (2) leads per circuit \$8FQT 368 Space Availability Report Per Premise NRFCQ 369 Security Access / ID Cards Per Five Cards NRFCM 370 Security Access / ID Cards/Expedite Per Five Cards NRFCN 371 CAGE COMMON COSTS NRFCN 372 Cage Preparation Per Linear Foot \$8GCJ 373 INTERCONNECTION COSTS: SILEC TO CLEC CONNECTION 374 ILEC TO CLEC CONNECTION SF3 375 Voice Grade Arrangement 100 Copper Pairs (CLEC provides cable) \$8F3E 376 Voice Grade Arrangement 100 Shielded Pairs (CLEC provides cable) \$8F3E 377 DS1 Arrangement - DCS 28 DS1 (CLEC provides cable) \$8F2J 379 DS3 Arrangement - DCS 1 DS3 (CLEC provides cable) \$8F21 380 DS3 Arrangement - DSX 1 DS3 (CLEC provides cable) \$8F25		
368 Space Availability Report Per Premise NRFCQ 369 Security Access / ID Cards Per Five Cards NRFCM 370 Security Access / ID Cards/Expedite Per Five Cards NRFCN 371 CAGE COMMON COSTS S8GCJ 372 Cage Preparation Per Linear Foot 373 INTERCONNECTION COSTS: S8GCJ 374 ILEC TO CLEC CONNECTION S8F3E 375 Voice Grade Arrangement 100 Copper Pairs (CLEC provides cable) S8F3E 376 Voice Grade Arrangement - DCS 28 DS1 (CLEC provides cable) S8F2J 377 DS1 Arrangement - DSX 28 DS1 (CLEC provides cable) S8F2J 379 DS3 Arrangement - DCS 1 DS3 (CLEC provides cable) S8F21 380 DS3 Arrangement - DSX 1 DS3 (CLEC provides cable) S8F25	\$0.08	
369 Security Access / ID Cards Per Five Cards NRFCM 370 Security Access / ID Cards/Expedite Per Five Cards NRFCN 371 CAGE COMMON COSTS SRGCJ 372 Cage Preparation Per Linear Foot 373 INTERCONNECTION COSTS: 374 ILEC TO CLEC CONNECTION 375 Voice Grade Arrangement 100 Copper Pairs (CLEC provides cable) 376 Voice Grade Arrangement 100 Shielded Pairs (CLEC provides cable) 377 DS1 Arrangement - DCS 28 DS1 (CLEC provides cable) 378 DS3 Arrangement - DCS 28 DS1 (CLEC provides cable) 379 DS3 Arrangement - DCS 1 DS3 (CLEC provides cable) 380 DS3 Arrangement - DSX 1 DS3 (CLEC provides cable) S8F21 380 DS3 Arrangement - DSX 1 DS3 (CLEC provides cable) S8F25	\$3.58	
370 Security Access / ID Cards/Expedite Per Five Cards NRFCN 371 CAGE COMMON COSTS S8GCJ 372 Cage Preparation Per Linear Foot 373 INTERCONNECTION COSTS: 374 ILEC TO CLEC CONNECTION 375 Voice Grade Arrangement 100 Copper Pairs (CLEC provides cable) 376 Voice Grade Arrangement 100 Shielded Pairs (CLEC provides cable) 377 DS1 Arrangement - DCS 28 DS1 (CLEC provides cable) 378 DS3 Arrangement - DSX 28 DS1 (CLEC provides cable) 379 DS3 Arrangement - DCS 1 DS3 (CLEC provides cable) 380 DS3 Arrangement - DSX 1 DS3 (CLEC provides cable) 380 DS3 Arrangement - DSX 1 DS3 (CLEC provides cable)		\$168.04
371 CAGE COMMON COSTS 372 Cage Preparation Per Linear Foot 373 INTERCONNECTION COSTS: 374 ILEC TO CLEC CONNECTION 375 Voice Grade Arrangement 100 Copper Pairs (CLEC provides cable) 376 Voice Grade Arrangement 100 Shielded Pairs (CLEC provides cable) 377 DS1 Arrangement - DCS 28 DS1 (CLEC provides cable) 378 DS3 Arrangement - DSX 28 DS1 (CLEC provides cable) 379 DS3 Arrangement - DCS 1 DS3 (CLEC provides cable) 380 DS3 Arrangement - DSX 1 DS3 (CLEC provides cable) 380 DS3 Arrangement - DSX 1 DS3 (CLEC provides cable)		\$123.35
372 Cage Preparation Per Linear Foot \$8GCJ 373 INTERCONNECTION COSTS: 374 ILEC TO CLEC CONNECTION 375 Voice Grade Arrangement 100 Copper Pairs (CLEC provides cable) \$8F3E 376 Voice Grade Arrangement 100 Shielded Pairs (CLEC provides cable) \$8FWV 377 DS1 Arrangement - DCS 28 DS1 (CLEC provides cable) \$8F2J \$8F2J 378 DS1 Arrangement - DSX 28 DS1 (CLEC provides cable) \$8F2P 379 DS3 Arrangement - DCS 1 DS3 (CLEC provides cable) \$8F21 \$8F21 380 DS3 Arrangement - DSX 1 DS3 (CLEC provides cable) \$8F25	\longrightarrow	\$203.35
373 INTERCONNECTION COSTS: 374 ILEC TO CLEC CONNECTION 375 Voice Grade Arrangement 100 Copper Pairs (CLEC provides cable) 376 Voice Grade Arrangement 100 Shielded Pairs (CLEC provides cable) 377 DS1 Arrangement - DCS 28 DS1 (CLEC provides cable) 378 DS1 Arrangement - DSX 28 DS1 (CLEC provides cable) 379 DS3 Arrangement - DCS 1 DS3 (CLEC provides cable) 380 DS3 Arrangement - DSX 1 DS3 (CLEC provides cable) S8F21 380 DS3 Arrangement - DSX 1 DS3 (CLEC provides cable) S8F25	\$1.00	\$157.00
374 ILEC TO CLEC CONNECTION 375 Voice Grade Arrangement 100 Copper Pairs (CLEC provides cable) S8F3E 376 Voice Grade Arrangement 100 Shielded Pairs (CLEC provides cable) S8FWV 377 DS1 Arrangement - DCS 28 DS1 (CLEC provides cable) S8F2J 378 DS1 Arrangement - DSX 28 DS1 (CLEC provides cable) S8F2P 379 DS3 Arrangement - DCS 1 DS3 (CLEC provides cable) S8F21 9 380 DS3 Arrangement - DSX 1 DS3 (CLEC provides cable) S8F25	Ψ1.00	ψ157.00
375 Voice Grade Arrangement 100 Copper Pairs (CLEC provides cable) S8F3E 376 Voice Grade Arrangement 100 Shielded Pairs (CLEC provides cable) S8FWV 377 DS1 Arrangement - DCS 28 DS1 (CLEC provides cable) S8F2J 378 DS1 Arrangement - DSX 28 DS1 (CLEC provides cable) S8F2P 379 DS3 Arrangement - DCS 1 DS3 (CLEC provides cable) S8F21 380 DS3 Arrangement - DSX 1 DS3 (CLEC provides cable) S8F25	-	
376 Voice Grade Arrangement 100 Shielded Pairs (CLEC provides cable) S8FWV 377 DS1 Arrangement - DCS 28 DS1 (CLEC provides cable) S8F2J 3 378 DS1 Arrangement - DSX 28 DS1 (CLEC provides cable) S8F2P 379 DS3 Arrangement - DCS 1 DS3 (CLEC provides cable) S8F21 3 380 DS3 Arrangement - DSX 1 DS3 (CLEC provides cable) S8F25	\$3.86	\$156.02
377 DS1 Arrangement - DCS 28 DS1 (CLEC provides cable) S8F2J S 378 DS1 Arrangement - DSX 28 DS1 (CLEC provides cable) S8F2P 379 DS3 Arrangement - DCS 1 DS3 (CLEC provides cable) S8F21 380 DS3 Arrangement - DSX 1 DS3 (CLEC provides cable) S8F25	\$3.86	\$156.02
379 DS3 Arrangement - DCS 1 DS3 (CLEC provides cable) S8F21 380 380 DS3 Arrangement - DSX 1 DS3 (CLEC provides cable) S8F25	295.42	
380 DS3 Arrangement - DSX 1 DS3 (CLEC provides cable) S8F25	\$6.07	\$486.89
	115.30	
	\$5.69	
381 Fiber Arrangement 12 Fiber Pairs (CLEC provides cable) S8F49 382	\$3.76	\$495.49
AT&T-PROVISIONED FACILITIES & EQUIPMENT: CAGED	\rightarrow	
383 COMMON		Ì
384 REAL ESTATE	\rightarrow	
385 Site Conditioning Per Bay S8GCL	-	\$92.8
386 Safety & Security Per Frame S8GCN		\$195.57
387 Floor Space Usage Per Linear Foot S8GCO	\$24.87	
388 COMMON SYSTEMS		
389 Common Systems - Common Per Linear Foot S8GCP	\$3.62	\$294.37
390 PLANNING	00.11	400 -
391 Planning - Central Office Per Linear Foot S8GCC	\$0.44	
392 Planning Per Request NRFCJ 393 Planning - Subsequent Inter. Cabling Per Request NRFCE	\longrightarrow	\$4,601.93 \$2,267.04

SOUTHWESTERN BELL TELEPHONECOMPANY d/b/a ATT KANSAS COLLOCATION RATE SUMMARY

		June 29, 2007			
				Current Monthly Recurring	Current Non- Recurring Rate
Line	Product Type	Rate Element Description	USOC	Rate	(Initial)
	Planning - Subsequent Power Cabling	Per Request	NRFCF		\$2,306.10
	Planning - Subs. Inter./Power Cabling	Per Request	NRFCG		\$2,884.60
	Planning - Non-Standard	Per Request	NRFCH		\$1,436.00
	POWER PROVISIONING				
	Power Panel: 50 Amp	Per Power Panel	S8GC8	\$15.77	\$3,079.47
	200 Amp	Per Power Panel	S8GC9	\$18.75	
	Power Cable and Infrastructure:	l el l'owel l'allei	30003	Ψ10.73	ψ5,059.40
	2-10 Amp Feeds	Per 2-10 Amp Power Feeds	C1F3A	\$5.83	\$1,378.83
	2-20 Amp Feeds	Per 2-20 Amp Power Feeds	S8GC1	\$7.74	
	2-30 Amp Feeds	Per 2-30 Amp Power Feeds	C1F3B	\$8.35	
	2.40 Amp Feeds	Per 2-40 Amp Power Feeds	C1F3C	\$8.96	
	2-50 Amp Feeds	Per 2-50 Amp Power Feeds	S8GC2	\$9.57	\$1,954.85
407	2-100 Amp Feeds	Per 2-100 Amp Power Feeds	S8GC3	\$11.39	\$2,344.44
408	Equipment Grounding:				
409	Ground Cable Placement	Per Linear Foot	S8GDC	\$0.13	\$5.93
	DC POWER AMPERAGE CHARGE				
	HVAC	Per 10 Amps	S8GCS	\$14.62	
	Per Amp	Per Amp	S8GCR	\$10.61	
	FIBER CABLE PLACEMENT				
	Central Office:	D 57 0 11 01 1		1	4
	Fiber Cable	Per Fiber Cable Sheath	S8GDE	\$4.85	
	Entrance Conduit	Per Fiber Cable Sheath	S8GDD	\$8.76	
	MISCELLANEOUS & OPTIONAL COST:			1	
	MISCELLANEOUS COSTS	Deal's and Fred Branc's	222511	# 0.00	04404
	Timing Lead (1 pair per circuit)	Per Linear Foot, Per pair	S8GEK	\$0.08	
	Bits Timing	Based on two (2) leads per circuit Per Premise	S8GEJ	\$3.58	\$698.82 \$168.04
	Space Availability Report Security Access / ID Cards	Per Five Cards	NRFCQ NRFCM		
	Security Access / ID Cards Security Access / ID Cards/Expedite	Per Five Cards Per Five Cards	NRFCN		\$123.35 \$203.35
	CAGE COMMON COSTS	Per Five Cards	NRFCN		\$203.33
	Cage Preparation	Per Linear Foot	S8GCJ	\$1.00	\$157.00
	INTERCONNECTION COSTS:	Fei Lilledi Foot	36603	\$1.00	\$157.00
	ILEC TO CLEC CONNECTION				
	Voice Grade Arrangement	100 Copper Pairs	S8GD8	\$4.92	\$1,027.16
	Voice Grade Arrangement	100 Shielded Pairs	S8GD9	\$4.92	
	DS1 Arrangement - DCS	28 DS1	S8GDM	\$297.44	
	DS1 Arrangement - DSX	28 DS1	S8GDR	\$9.79	
	DS3 Arrangement - DCS	1 DS3	S8GDX	\$115.58	
	DS3 Arrangement - DSX	1 DS3	S8GD2	\$7.14	
	Fiber Arrangement	12 Fiber Pairs (24 Fiber Strands)	S8GEF	\$6.55	\$1,779.78
	CLEC-PROVISIONED FACILITIES & EQUIPMENT: VIRTUAL				
	REAL ESTATE				
	Site Conditioning	Per Frame	S8FX5		\$92.81
	Safety & Security	Per Frame	S8FX6		\$195.57
	Floor Space Usage	Per Frame	S8F62	\$28.91	
	COMMON SYSTEMS				
	Common Systems - Standard	Per Frame	S8F64	\$10.75	
	Common Systems - Non-Standard	Per Cabinet	S8F65	\$19.36	
	PLANNING		N.D.I.O.		A= === ==
	Planning	Per Request	NRM99		\$5,555.76
	Planning - Subsequent Inter. Cabling	Per Request	NRMA3		\$2,224.49
	Planning - Subsequent Power Cabling Planning - Subs. Inter./Power Cabling	Per Request Per Request	NRMAA NRMAX	1	\$2,303.84 \$2,882.61
	Power Provisioning Power Provisioning	r or riequest	INKIVIAA		φ∠,00∠.01
	Power Cable and Infrastructure:			1	
	Power Cable Rack	Per Four Power Cables or Quad	NONE	1	
	2-10 Amp Feeds	Per 2-10 Amp Power Feeds (CLEC Provided)	C1F37	\$0.52	
	2-20 Amp Feeds	Per 2-20 Amp Power Feeds (CLEC Provided)	S8GFO	\$0.52	
	2-30 Amp Feeds	Per 2-30 Amp Power Feeds (CLEC Provided)	C1F38	\$0.52	
	2-40 Amp Feeds	Per 2-40 Amp Power Feeds (CLEC Provided)	C1F39	\$0.52	
	2-50 Amp Feeds	Per 2-50 Amp Power Feeds (CLEC Provided)	S8GFP	\$0.52	
	Equipment Grounding:	. , , , , , , , , , , , , , , , , , , ,			
	Ground Cable Placement DC POWER AMPERAGE CHARGE	Per Frame	S8F69	\$0.36	
460	HVAC	Per 10 Amps	S8FXO	\$14.62	
461	Per Amp	Per Amp	S8FXN	\$10.61	
	CEV, HUT & Cabinets	Per 2 inch mounting space	S8FXP	\$1.27	
	FIBER CABLE PLACEMENT			1	
	Central Office:				
	Fiber Cable	Per Fiber Cable Sheath	S8F8F	\$11.01	\$1,971.42
	Entrance Conduit	Per Fiber Cable Sheath	S8F8G	\$8.17	
	CEV, HUT & Cabinets:	Day Fiber Cable Chastle	605740		AFO =0
	Fiber Cable Placement	Per Fiber Cable Sheath	S8FXQ	**	\$53.58
	Entrance Conduit	Per Fiber Cable Sheath	S8FXR	\$2.61	
	MISCELLANEOUS & OPTIONAL COST:			1	
	MISCELLANEOUS COSTS Timing Lond (1 pair par girquit)	Par Linear Foot Par pair	COEVT	#0.00	Ø4.4.0.4
	Timing Lead (1 pair per circuit)	Per Linear Foot, Per pair	S8FXT	\$0.08	
4/3	Bits Timing	Based on two (2) leads per circuit	S8FXS	\$3.58	\$698.8

SOUTHWESTERN BELL TELEPHONECOMPANY d/b/a ATT KANSAS COLLOCATION RATE SUMMARY June 29, 2007

		June 29, 2007			
Line	D. 1.1.T	D. Flands	uana	Current Monthly Recurring	Current Non- Recurring Rate
Line	Product Type VIRTUAL FRAME OPTIONS	Rate Element Description	USOC	Rate	(Initial)
475	Standard Equipment Bay	Each (CLEC Provided)	NONE		
	CEV, HUT, CABINET				
	24 Foot CEV	2 Inch Mounting Space	S8FXZ	\$1.64	
	16 Foot CEV Maxi-Hut	2 Inch Mounting Space 2 Inch Mounting Space	S8FY6 S8FXX	\$1.77 \$0.77	
	Mini-Hut	2 Inch Mounting Space	S8FXY	\$1.33	
481	Large Cabinet	2 Inch Mounting Space	S8FXU	\$1.63	
	Medium Cabinet	2 Inch Mounting Space	S8FXV	\$2.19	
484	Small Cabinet INTERCONNECTION COSTS:	2 Inch Mounting Space	S8FXW	\$3.29	
	ILEC TO CLEC CONNECTION Voice Grade Arrangement	100 Copper Pairs (CLEC provides cable)	S8F82	\$3.86	\$225.02
	Voice Grade Arrangement	100 Shielded Pairs (CLEC provides cable)	S8F83	\$3.86	
	DS1 Arrangement - DCS	28 DS1 (CLEC provides cable)	S8F8X	\$295.42	
	DS1 Arrangement - DSX	28 DS1 (CLEC provides cable)	S8F8Y	\$6.07	
	DS3 Arrangement - DCS	1 DS3 (CLEC provides cable)	S8F8Z	\$115.30	
	DS3 Arrangement - DSX	1 DS3 (CLEC provides cable)	S8F81	\$5.69	
	Fiber Arrangement	12 Fiber Pairs (CLEC provides cable)	S8F84	\$10.47	\$152.71
	VIRTUAL TO VIRTUAL CONNECTION Cable Racking and Hole for Optical	Per Cable	S8FY7	\$0.90	
	Cable Racking and Hole for DS1	Per Cable	S8FY8	\$0.49	
	Cable Racking and Hole for DS3	Per Cable	S8FY9	\$0.35	
497	Route Design		NRLWF		\$463.36
	Connection for DS1	Per 28 Circuits (CLEC provides cable)	S8GFQ	\$0.41	\$0.00
	Connection for DS3	Per Circuit (CLEC provides cable)	S8GFR	\$0.27	\$0.00
	Connection for Optical PROJECT MANAGEMENT	Per Cable (CLEC provides cable)	S8GFS	\$0.81	\$0.00
	CEV, HUT & CABINET				
	Project Coordination	Per CLEC Application Augment	NRFCK		\$631.17
	EQUIPMENT MAINTENANCE AND SECURITY ESCORT	11 222			***
	CENTRAL OFFICE TYPE				
	Staffed CO During Normal Business Hours	Per 1/4 Hour	NRMHK		\$15.15
	Staffed CO During Outside Normal Business Hours	4 Hour Minimum - Initial	NRMHN		\$242.35
	Staffed CO During Outside Normal Business Hours Not Staffed CO/RT During Normal Business Hours	Per 1/4 Hour - Additional Per 1/4 Hour	NRMJ7 NRMJ8		\$15.15 \$15.15
	Not Staffed CO/RT During Outside Normal Business Hours	4 Hour Minimum - Initial	NRMJ9		\$242.35
	Not Staffed CO/RT During Outside Normal Business Hours	Per 1/4 Hour - Additional	NRML7		\$15.15
512	CEV, HUT & CABINET				
	Per Visit	4 Hour Minimum - Initial	NRMJ9		\$242.35
	Per Visit	Per 1/4 Hour - Additional	NRML7		\$15.15
	ADDITIONAL LABOR ELEMENTS TRAINING				
	Communications Tech	Per 1/2 Hour	NRMCD		\$39.21
	CO Manager	Per 1/2 Hour	NRME9		\$39.45
	Power Engineer	Per 1/2 Hour	NRMF9		\$38.47
	Equipment Engineer	Per 1/2 Hour	NRMHJ		\$38.47
	EQUIPMENT EVALUATION COST	D 4/0.11	NDMOO		000.47
	Equipment Engineer TEST AND ACCEPTANCE	Per 1/2 Hour	NRMO9		\$38.47
	Communications Tech	Per 1/2 Hour	NRMP2		\$39.21
	AT&T-PROVISIONED FACILITIES & EQUIPMENT: VIRTUAL				
527	REAL ESTATE				
	Site Conditioning	Per Frame	S8FX5		\$92.81
	Safety & Security	Per Frame	S8FX6	000.01	\$195.57
	Floor Space Usage COMMON SYSTEMS	Per Frame	S8FX1	\$28.91	
	Common Systems - Standard	Per Frame	S8FX3	\$10.75	
	Common Systems - Non-Standard	Per Frame	S8FX4	\$19.36	
534	PLANNING				
	Planning	Per Request	NRM99		\$5,555.76
	Planning - Subsequent Inter. Cabling	Per Request	NRMA3		\$2,224.49
	Planning - Subsequent Power Cabling Planning - Subs. Inter./Power Cabling	Per Request Per Request	NRMAA NRMAX		\$2,303.84 \$2,882.61
	Power Provisioning Power Provisioning	i ei nequesi	INKINIAA	+	\$∠,68∠.61
	Power Cable and Infrastructure:				
	2-10 Amp Feeds	Per 2-10 Amp Power Feeds	C1F3G	\$5.83	\$1,378.83
542	2-20 Amp Feeds	Per 2-20 Amp Power Feeds	S8FX7	\$7.74	\$1,570.84
	2-30 Amp Feeds	Per 2-30 Amp Power Feeds	C1F3H	\$8.35	
	2.40 Amp Feeds	Per 2-40 Amp Power Feeds	C1F3J	\$8.96	
	2-50 Amp Feeds Equipment Grounding:	Per 2-50 Amp Power Feeds	S8FX8	\$9.57	\$1,954.85
	Ground Cable Placement	Per Frame	S8FX9	\$0.36	
	DC POWER AMPERAGE CHARGE		55.7.5	\$5.50	
549	HVAC	Per 10 Amps	S8FXO	\$14.62	
	Per Amp	Per Amp	S8FXN	\$10.61	
551	CEV, HUT & Cabinets	Per 2 inch mounting space	S8FXP	\$1.27	

SOUTHWESTERN BELL TELEPHONECOMPANY d/b/a ATT KANSAS COLLOCATION RATE SUMMARY

		June 29, 2007			
Line	Product Type	Rate Element Description	USOC	Current Monthly Recurring Rate	Current Non- Recurring Rate (Initial)
	FIBER CABLE PLACEMENT				, ,
	Central Office: Fiber Cable	Per Fiber Cable Sheath	S8F8F	\$11.01	\$1,971.42
	Entrance Conduit	Per Fiber Cable Sheath	S8F8G	\$8.17	
	CEV, HUT & Cabinets:				
	Fiber Cable Placement	Per Fiber Cable Sheath	S8FXQ		\$53.58
	Entrance Conduit MISCELLANEOUS & OPTIONAL COST:	Per Fiber Cable Sheath	S8FXR	\$2.61	
	MISCELLANEOUS & OFTIONAL COST:				
	Timing Lead (1 pair per circuit)	Per Linear Foot, Per pair	S8FXT	\$0.08	\$14.81
	Bits Timing	Based on two (2) leads per circuit	S8FXS	\$3.58	\$698.82
	VIRTUAL FRAME OPTIONS Standard Equipment Bay	Each	S8FX2	\$22.19	
	CEV, HUT, CABINET	Edul	SOFAZ	φ22.19	
	24 Foot CEV	2 Inch Mounting Space	S8FXZ	\$1.64	
	16 Foot CEV	2 Inch Mounting Space	S8FY6	\$1.77	
	Maxi-Hut	2 Inch Mounting Space	S8FXX	\$0.77	
	Mini-Hut Large Cabinet	2 Inch Mounting Space 2 Inch Mounting Space	S8FXY S8FXU	\$1.33 \$1.63	
	Medium Cabinet	2 Inch Mounting Space	S8FXV	\$2.19	
572	Small Cabinet	2 Inch Mounting Space	S8FXW	\$3.29	
-	INTERCONNECTION COSTS:				
	ILEC TO CLEC CONNECTION	100 Conner Paire	enevo	04.04	₽4 404 OZ
	Voice Grade Arrangement Voice Grade Arrangement	100 Copper Pairs 100 Shielded Pairs	S8FXC S8FXD	\$4.94 \$4.94	
	DS1 Arrangement - DCS	28 DS1	S8FXE	\$297.44	
	DS1 Arrangement - DSX	28 DS1	S8FXF	\$9.79	
	DS3 Arrangement - DCS	1 DS3	S8FXG	\$115.59	
	DS3 Arrangement - DSX	1 DS3	S8FXH	\$7.14	
	Fiber Arrangement VIRTUAL TO VIRTUAL CONNECTION	12 Fiber Pairs (24 Fiber Strands)	S8FXJ	\$6.55	\$1,996.19
	Cable Racking and Hole for Optical	Per Cable	S8FY7	\$0.90	
	Cable Racking and Hole for DS1	Per Cable	S8FY8	\$0.49	
	Cable Racking and Hole for DS3	Per Cable	S8FY9	\$0.35	
	Route Design		NRML9		\$463.36
	Connection for DS1	Per 28 Circuits	S8FXL	\$3.34	
	Connection for DS3 Connection for Optical	Per Circuit Per Cable	S8FXM S8FXK	\$3.26 \$3.32	
	PROJECT MANAGEMENT	1 of Cable	OOI AIX	ψ0.02	ψ1,000.00
591	CEV, HUT & CABINET				
	Project Coordination	Per CLEC Application Augment	NRFCK		\$631.17
	EQUIPMENT MAINTENANCE AND SECURITY ESCORT CENTRAL OFFICE TYPE				
	Staffed CO During Normal Business Hours	Per 1/4 Hour	NRMHK		\$15.15
	Staffed CO During Outside Normal Business Hours	4 Hour Minimum - Initial	NRMHN		\$242.35
	Staffed CO During Outside Normal Business Hours	Per 1/4 Hour - Additional	NRMJ7		\$15.15
	Not Staffed CO/RT During Normal Business Hours	Per 1/4 Hour	NRMJ8		\$15.15
	Not Staffed CO/RT During Outside Normal Business Hours Not Staffed CO/RT During Outside Normal Business Hours	4 Hour Minimum - Initial Per 1/4 Hour - Additional	NRMJ9 NRML7		\$242.35 \$15.15
	CEV, HUT & CABINET	Fei 1/4 Floui - Additional	INT.IVIL /		\$10.10
	Per Visit	4 Hour Minimum - Initial	NRMJ9		\$242.35
	Per Visit	Per 1/4 Hour - Additional	NRML7		\$15.15
	ADDITIONAL LABOR ELEMENTS				
	TRAINING Communications Tech	Per 1/2 Hour	NRMCD		\$39.21
	CO Manager	Per 1/2 Hour	NRME9		\$39.45
608	Power Engineer	Per 1/2 Hour	NRMF9		\$38.47
	Equipment Engineer	Per 1/2 Hour	NRMHJ		\$38.47
	EQUIPMENT EVALUATION COST	Por 1/2 Hour	NDMCC		A00 1=
	Equipment Engineer TEST AND ACCEPTANCE	Per 1/2 Hour	NRMO9		\$38.47
	Communications Tech	Per 1/2 Hour	NRMP2		\$39.21
614					\$55.21
	CLEC-PROVISIONED FACILITIES & EQUIPMENT:				
	ADJACENT ON-SITE				
	Planning - Initial	Per Request	NRFA1		\$9,268.73
	Planning - Initial Planning - Subsequent	Per Request	NRFA1 NRFA2		\$1,606.77
	REAL ESTATE	12.2.2			,
	Land Rental	Per Square Foot	S8GEN	\$0.44	
	POWER PROVISIONING				
	Power Cable and Infrastructure: 2-100 Amp Feeds	Per 2-100 Amp Power Feeds (CLEC provides cable)	NONE		
	2-200 Amp Feeds	Per 2-200 Amp Power Feeds (CLEC provides cable)	NONE		
	2-300 Amp Feeds	Per 2-300 Amp Power Feeds (CLEC provides cable)	NONE		
626	2-400 Amp Feeds	Per 2-400 Amp Power Feeds (CLEC provides cable)	NONE		
	AC Service:				
	Extension of 100 Amp AC Service (Opt.)	Per Request Per KWH	NRFCW	\$0.05	\$6,447.00
029	AC Usage	I OI IVAALI	S8GEO	φυ.υσ	1

SOUTHWESTERN BELL TELEPHONECOMPANY d/b/a ATT KANSAS COLLOCATION RATE SUMMARY

		June 29, 2007			
				Current Monthly	Current Non- Recurring Rate
Line	Product Type	Rate Element Description	USOC	Recurring Rate	(Initial)
	DC POWER AMPERAGE CHARGE Per Amp	Per Amp	S8GCR	\$10.61	
	FIBER CABLE PLACEMENT				
	Fiber Installation	Per Fiber Cable Sheath (CLEC Vendor Pulls Cable)	S8GF4	\$2.13	\$488.48
	Entrance Fiber Racking CABLE RACK	Per Rack/Conduit Duct	S8GDG	\$1.55	
	DC Power Cable Rack	Per Rack	S8GEP	\$13.64	\$2,667.22
637	Fiber Cable Rack	Per Rack	S8GEQ	\$20.63	
	Interconnection Arrangement (Copper) Racking	Per Rack	S8GER	\$30.63	
	CONDUIT PLACEMENT	Des Beels	COOFC		₽7 20C 74
	DC Power Cable Rack Fiber Cable Rack	Per Rack Per Rack	S8GES S8GET		\$7,386.71 \$4,711.89
	Interconnection Arrangement (Copper) Racking	Per Rack	S8GEU		\$5,545.50
	INTERCONNECTION COSTS:				***
	ILEC TO CLEC CONNECTION				
	Voice Grade Arrangement	100 Copper Pairs (CLEC provides cable)	S8F3G	\$3.86	
	Voice Grade Arrangement DS1 Arrangement - DCS	100 Shielded Pairs (CLEC provides cable) 28 DS1 (CLEC provides cable)	S8FWW S8F2L	\$3.86 \$295.42	
	DS1 Arrangement - DSX	28 DS1 (CLEC provides cable)	S8F2R	\$6.07	\$486.89
649	DS3 Arrangement - DCS	1 DS3 (CLEC provides cable)	S8F23	\$115.30	
650	DS3 Arrangement - DSX	1 DS3 (CLEC provides cable)	S8F27	\$5.69	
	Fiber Arrangement	12 Fiber Pairs (CLEC provides cable)	S8F3N	\$3.76	\$495.49
652	AT&T-PROVISIONED FACILITIES & EQUIPMENT:				
	ADJACENT ON-SITE				<u> </u>
	PLANNING				
	Planning - Initial	Per Request	NRFA1		\$9,268.73
	Planning - Subsequent REAL ESTATE	Per Request	NRFA2		\$1,606.77
	Land Rental	Per Square Foot	S8GEN	\$0.44	
	POWER PROVISIONING	1 5. 5455.5 . 551	OOOLIN	\$ 0.11	
660	Power Cable and Infrastructure:				
	2-100 Amp Feeds	Per 2-100 Amp Power Feeds	S8GC4	\$13.84	\$7,853.86
	2-200 Amp Feeds 2-300 Amp Feeds	Per 2-200 Amp Power Feeds Per 2-300 Amp Power Feeds	S8GC5 S8GC6	\$13.84 \$13.84	\$14,584.00 \$20,338.00
	2-400 Amp Feeds	Per 2-400 Amp Power Feeds	S8GC7	\$13.84	\$20,336.00
	AC Service:	1 CL 2 400 Amp 1 Owel 1 Ccus	00007	ψ13.04	Ψ20,143.00
	Extension of 100 Amp AC Service (Opt.)	Per Request	NRFCW		\$6,447.00
	AC Usage	Per KWH	S8GEO	\$0.05	
	DC POWER AMPERAGE CHARGE	Des Area	COCCD	\$40.C4	
	Per Amp FIBER CABLE PLACEMENT	Per Amp	S8GCR	\$10.61	
	Fiber Installation	Per Fiber Cable Sheath	S8GDF	\$2.13	\$976.96
	Entrance Fiber Racking	Per Rack/Conduit Duct	S8GDG	\$1.55	
	CABLE RACK				
_	DC Power Cable Rack Fiber Cable Rack	Per Rack Per Rack	S8GEP S8GEQ	\$13.64 \$20.63	\$2,667.22
	Interconnection Arrangement (Copper) Racking	Per Rack	S8GER	\$30.63	
	CONDUIT PLACEMENT	1 CI NOON	OOOLK	ψ50.05	
	DC Power Cable Rack	Per 2-Duct	S8GES		\$7,386.71
	Fiber Cable Rack	Per 1-Duct	S8GET		\$4,711.89
	Interconnection Arrangement (Copper) Racking	Per 2-Duct	S8GEU		\$5,545.50
	INTERCONNECTION COSTS: ILEC TO CLEC CONNECTION				
	Voice Grade Arrangement	100 Copper Pairs	S8GEA	\$6.19	\$1,371.93
	Voice Grade Arrangement	100 Shielded Pairs	S8GEB	\$6.19	
685	DS1 Arrangement - DCS	28 DS1	S8GDN	\$439.98	\$2,341.45
	DS1 Arrangement - DSX	28 DS1	S8GDS	\$35.04	
	DS3 Arrangement - DCS DS3 Arrangement - DSX	1 DS3 1 DS3	S8GDY S8GD3	\$242.36 \$12.36	
	Fiber Arrangement	12 Fiber Pairs(24 Fiber Strands)	S8GEG	\$12.36	
690				ψ0.20	\$3,701.22
	CLEC-PROVISIONED FACILITIES & EQUIPMENT: ADJACENT OFF-SITE				
	PLANNING				
693	Planning	Per Request	NRFA3		\$1,254.32
	CONDUIT				
	Conduit Space INTERCONNECTION COSTS:	Per Innerduct	S8GEW	\$1.17	
	ILEC TO CLEC CONNECTION				
		900 DS0 (Hole, Racking, MDF) (CLEC Vendor Pulls and			
698	Voice Grade/DS0 Arrangement	Installs Cable)	S8GF5	\$311.43	
600	DS1 Arrangement DCS	28 DS1 (Hole, Racking, DCS) (CLEC Vendor Pulls and Installs Cable)	20056	¢420.00	
099	DS1 Arrangement - DCS	28 DS1 (Hole, Racking, DSX) (CLEC Vendor Pulls and	S8GF6	\$439.96	
700	DS1 Arrangement - DSX	Installs Cable)	S8GF7	\$35.03	
	•	450 DS1 (Hole, Racking, MDF) (CLEC Vendor Pulls and		7.1.100	
701	DS1 Arrangement - MDF	Installs Cable)	S8GF8	\$311.43	
700	Fiber Arrangement	12 Fiber Pairs (Hole, Racking, FDF) (CLEC Vendor Pulls and Installs Cable)	COCEO	60.00	
702	Fiber Arrangement	and Installs Cable)	S8GF9	\$9.02	

SOUTHWESTERN BELL TELEPHONECOMPANY d/b/a ATT KANSAS COLLOCATION RATE SUMMARY

Product Type T&T-PROVISIONED FACILITIES & EQUIPMENT: DJACENT OFF-SITE LANNING lanning ONDUIT	Rate Element Description	USOC	Current Monthly Recurring Rate	Current Non- Recurring Rate (Initial)
T&T-PROVISIONED FACILITIES & EQUIPMENT: DJACENT OFF-SITE LANNING lanning	Nate Lientent Description	0300	Nate	(initial)
DJACENT OFF-SITE LANNING lanning				
LANNING lanning				
lanning				
				04.054.0
	Per Request	NRFA3		\$1,254.32
onduit Space	Per Innerduct	S8GEW	\$1.17	
ITERCONNECTION COSTS:	1 of filliorddot	333211	—	
EC TO CLEC CONNECTION				
oice Grade/DS0 Arrangement	900 DS0	S8GEC	\$311.43	
				· ·
20. 7 tildingomoni	12 + lbet + dire (2 + + lbet ettatiae)	3332	\$0.02	ψο,οι σι2
ATES AND CHARGES FOR				
OMPLETE SPACE DISCONTINUANCE				
				\$503.9
				\$2,883.10 \$18.79
				\$14.43
emove VF/DS0 Cable	Per linear foot	NRFX5		\$2.60
emove DS1 Cable	Per linear foot	NRFX6		\$4.89
emove DS3 Cable (Coax)	Per linear foot	NRFX7		\$3.5
emove Timing Cable	Per Request	NRFX8		\$9.64
				\$24.70
				\$22.73 \$1,462.89
				\$1,664.00
	Per cable removal job			\$104.00
Engineering Work Order	Per cable removal job	NRFXE		\$104.00
Work Group Information Distribution	Per cable removal job	NRFXF		\$104.00
estore Floor Tile – per Standard Bay	Per Standard Bay			\$71.79
				\$144.63
estore Floor Tile	Per Non-Standard Bay	NRFXJ		\$81.53
ATES AND CHARGES FOR				
pplication Fee	Per Request	NRFXK		\$503.9
roject Management Fee – Space Reassignment	Per Request	NRFXL		\$2,883.10
	Per 100 pair block			\$15.3
				\$6.02
				\$4.90 \$91.9
				\$61.30
estencil Power and tag cables	Per 1-4 feeds	NRFXR		\$107.28
estencil Timing Source and tag cable	Per cable	NRFXS		\$122.60
ming Record Book Update				\$45.98
				\$296.6
				\$355.94 \$711.88
andor Engineening	i or opace reassignment job	INICLANA	_	φ/11.00
ATES AND CHARGES FOR			_	
OWER REDUCTION (CABLE REMOVAL)				
pplication Fee	Per Request	NRFXX		\$503.9
				\$2,220.4
				\$24.70 \$22.73
STITUTE I OWOL GADIO TOURINI TEEU & ADUVE	1 or initial tool	MINETT		φ∠∠.1.
ATES AND CHARGES FOR				
OWER REDUCTION (REFUSING ONLY)				
pplication Fee	Per Request	NRFY2		\$503.9
		NRFY3		\$1,562.80
				\$2,004.5 \$367.8
				\$367.8
				\$355.9
Vendor Engineering	Per Space Reassignment job	NRFY8		\$711.88
ower Fuse Reductions on Power Board	100AMP A&B feeds & above	NRFY9		\$490.4
Restencil Power and tag cables	Per 1-4 feeds	NRFYA		\$107.28
	Per element	NRFYB		\$355.94
Power Records Update		NDEVC	1	\$711.88
Power Records Update Vendor Engineering	Per Space Reassignment job	NRFYC		Ψ/11.00
Vendor Engineering	Per Space Reassignment job	NRFTC		Ψ711.00
Vendor Engineering ATES AND CHARGES FOR	Per Space Reassignment job	NRFTC		ψ/11.0t
Vendor Engineering ATES AND CHARGES FOR ITERCONNECTION TERMINATION REDUCTION		NRFYD		
Vendor Engineering ATES AND CHARGES FOR	Per Space Reassignment job Per Request Per Request			\$503.9
Vendor Engineering ATES AND CHARGES FOR ITERCONNECTION TERMINATION REDUCTION pplication Fee	Per Request	NRFYD		\$503.99 \$2,441.3 \$2.66 \$4.89
S S S IL	S1 Arrangement - DCS S1 Arrangement - DSX S1 Arrangement - DSX S1 Arrangement - MDF ber Arrangement ATES AND CHARGES FOR DMPLETE SPACE DISCONTINUANCE pilication Fee oject Management Fee – Complete Space Discontinuance emove Fiber Jumpers emove Fiber Cables emove DS1 Cable emove DS3 Cable (Coax) emove Power Cable-50AMP feed & below emove Power Cable-100AMP feed & above emove Power Cable-100AMP feed & above emove Power Cable-100AMP feed & above emove Fiber Entrance Cable Infrastructure Maps & Records Engineering Work Order Work Group Information Distribution estore Floor Tile – per Standard Bay Floor Restoration Contractor Trip Charge estore Floor Tile ATES AND CHARGES FOR PACE REASSIGNMENT/RESTENCILING pilication Fee opject Management Fee – Space Reassignment estencil DS3 Coax Cable estencil DS1 Block estencil DS3 Coax Cable estencil Fiber Cable Block estencil Fiber Cable Block estencil Fiber Cable Block estencil Fiber Gable Block estencil Fiber Gable Block estencil Fiber Cable Block estencil Fiber Cable Block estencil Fiber Cable Block estencil Fiber Cable Block estencil Fiber Gable Block estencil Fiber Cable Block estencil Fiber Jumper Block estencil Fiber Cable Block estencil Fiber Gable Block estencil Fiber Gable Block estencil Fiber Gable Block estencil Fiber Gable Gable emove Power Records Update emove Power Reduction (cable removal) emove Power Cable-100AMP feed & below emove Power Cable-100AMP feed & above ATES AND CHARGES FOR DWER REDUCTION (REFUSING ONLY) polication Fee oject Management Fee – Power Refusing Only oper Tus	31 Arrangement - DCS 31 Arrangement - DSX 28 DS1 31 Arrangement - MDF 450 DS1 450	SI Arrangement - DCS 28 DS1 SRADD SI Arrangement - DSX 28 DS1 SRADD SRADD	St Arrangement - DCS

SOUTHWESTERN BELL TELEPHONECOMPANY d/b/a ATT KANSAS COLLOCATION RATE SUMMARY

			Julic 27, 2007			
Ī					Current	
					Monthly	Current Non-
					Recurring	Recurring Rate
	Line	Product Type	Rate Element Description	USOC	Rate	(Initial)
Ī	782	Remove Fiber Cables	Per linear foot	NRFYJ		\$14.43
	783	Remove Fiber Jumpers	Per linear foot	NRFYK		\$18.79

MICHIGAN BELL TELEPHONE COMPANY d/b/a ATT MICHIGAN January 21, 2008

	MICHI	GAN - Generic Pricing Schedule /1/		AT&T RECURRING	AT&T NON-R	ECURRING
Line			USOC	Monthly	Initial	Additional
		TWORK ELEMENTS				
	Loop					
1		Loops 2-Wire Analog - Rural (Zone C)	U2HC1	\$ 14.20	See NRC pri	ces below
2		2-Wire Analog - Suburban (Zone B)	U2HB1	\$ 10.77	See NRC pri	ces below
3		2-Wire Analog - Metro (Zone A)	U2HAA	\$ 9.13	See NRC pri	ces below
4 5		Conditioning for dB Loss 2-Wire Analog - Ground Start, Analog DID/Reverse Battery - Rural (Zone C)	U2WC1	\$ 14.47	See NRC pri	cae halow
6		2-Wire Analog - Ground Start, Analog DID/Reverse Battery - Kurar (Zone C) 2-Wire Analog - Ground Start, Analog DID/Reverse Battery - Suburban (Zone B)	U2WB1	\$ 11.05	See NRC pri	
7		2-Wire Analog - Ground Start, Analog DID/Reverse Battery - Metro (Zone A)	U2WAA	\$ 9.26	See NRC pri	ces below
8		2-Wire Analog - Ground Start, PBX - Rural (Zone C)	U2JC1	\$ 14.47	See NRC pri	
9 10		2-Wire Analog - Ground Start, PBX - Suburban (Zone B) 2-Wire Analog - Ground Start, PBX - Metro (Zone A)	U2JB1 U2JAA	\$ 11.05 \$ 9.26	See NRC pri	
11		2-Wire Analog - Glotild Start, 1 BX - Wetto (2016 A) 2-Wire Analog - COPTS Coin - Rural (Zone C)	U2CC1	\$ 14.72	See NRC pri	
12		2-Wire Analog - COPTS Coin - Suburban (Zone B)	U2CB1	\$ 11.32	See NRC pri	
13		2-Wire Analog - COPTS Coin - Metro (Zone A)	U2CAA	\$ 9.45	See NRC pri	
14 15		2-Wire Analog - EKL - Rural (Zone C) 2-Wire Analog - EKL - Suburban (Zone B)	U2KC1 U2KB1	\$ 15.88 \$ 12.57	See NRC pri See NRC pri	
16		2-Wire Analog - EKL - Metro (Zone A)	U2KAA	\$ 10.35	See NRC pri	
17		4-Wire Analog - Rural (Zone C)	U4HC1	\$ 33.16	See NRC pri	ces below
18		4-Wire Analog - Suburban (Zone B)	U4HB1	\$ 26.66	See NRC pri	
19 20		4-Wire Analog - Metro (Zone A) 2-Wire Digital - Rural (Zone C)	U4HAA U2QC1	\$ 21.83 \$ 19.93	See NRC pri See NRC pri	
21		2-Wire Digital - Suburban (Zone B)	U2QB1	\$ 16.22	See NRC pri	
22		2-Wire Digital - Metro (Zone A)	U2QAA	\$ 12.66	See NRC pri	ces below
23		DS1 Loop - Rural (Zone C)	4U1C1	\$ 51.71	See NRC pri	
24 25		DS1 Loop - Suburban (Zone B) DS1 Loop - Metro (Zone A)	4U1B1 4U1AA	\$ 44.01 \$ 40.65	See NRC pri See NRC pri	
26		DS3 Loop - Rural (Zone C)	U4D3C	\$ 479.37	See NRC pri	
27		DS3 Loop - Suburban (Zone B)	U4D3B	\$ 379.38	See NRC pri	ces below
28		DS3 Loop - Metro (Zone A)	U4D3A	\$ 321.94	See NRC pri	ces below
29 30		DSL Capable Loops				
31		2-Wire xDSL Loop				
32		PSD #1 - 2-Wire xDSL Loop Access Area C - Rural	2SLA3	\$ 17.02	TBD	N/A
33		PSD #1 - 2-Wire xDSL Loop Access Area B - Suburban	2SLA2	\$ 11.42	TBD	N/A
34 35		PSD #1 - 2-Wire xDSL Loop Access Area A - Metro	2SLA1	\$ 9.51	TBD	N/A
36		PSD #2 - 2-Wire xDSL Loop Access Area C - Rural	2SLC3	\$ 17.02	TBD	N/A
37		PSD #2 - 2-Wire xDSL Loop Access Area B - Suburban	2SLC2	\$ 11.42	TBD	N/A
38		PSD #2 - 2-Wire xDSL Loop Access Area A - Metro	2SLC1	\$ 9.51	TBD	N/A
39 40		PSD #3 - 2-Wire xDSL Loop Access Area C - Rural	2SLB3	\$ 17.02	See NRC pri	ooc holow
41		PSD #3 - 2-Wire xDSL Loop Access Area B - Suburban	2SLB2	\$ 11.42	See NRC pri	
42		PSD #3 - 2-Wire xDSL Loop Access Area A - Metro	2SLB1	\$ 9.51	See NRC pri	
43		DOD III ONI DOLL A CORD A	001.00	A 17.00	TDD	
44 45		PSD #4 - 2-Wire xDSL Loop Access Area C - Rural PSD #4 - 2-Wire xDSL Loop Access Area B - Suburban	2SLD3 2SLD2	\$ 17.02 \$ 11.42	TBD TBD	N/A N/A
46		PSD #4 - 2-Wire xDSL Loop Access Area A - Metro	2SLD1	\$ 9.51	TBD	N/A
47						
48 49		PSD #5 - 2-Wire xDSL Loop Access Area C - Rural PSD #5 - 2-Wire xDSL Loop Access Area B - Suburban	UWRA3 UWRA2	\$ 17.02	See NRC pri	
50		PSD #5 - 2-Wire xDSL Loop Access Area B - Suburban PSD #5 - 2-Wire xDSL Loop Access Area A - Metro	UWRA2	\$ 11.42 \$ 9.51	See NRC pri See NRC pri	
51		TOD NO E VIIIO ADDE EGOP MOGGOO MIGUM MIGNO	OWIGH		Occ Tire pil	000 001011
52		PSD #7 - 2-Wire xDSL Loop Access Area C - Rural	2SLF3	\$ 17.02	TBD	N/A
53		PSD #7 - 2-Wire xDSL Loop Access Area B - Suburban PSD #7 - 2-Wire xDSL Loop Access Area A - Metro	2SLF2	\$ 11.42 \$ 9.51	TBD	N/A
54 55		4-Wire xDSL Loop Access Area A - Metro	2SLF1	\$ 9.51	TBD	N/A
56		PSD #3 - 4-Wire xDSL Loop Access Area C - Rural	4SL13	\$ 32.35	See NRC pri	
57		PSD #3 - 4-Wire xDSL Loop Access Area B - Suburban	4SL12	\$ 20.96	See NRC pri	
58 59	IDGI	PSD #3 - 4-Wire xDSL Loop Access Area A - Metro Capable Loop	4SL11	\$ 17.51	See NRC pri	ces below
60		IDSL Loop Access Area C - Rural	UY5FC	\$ 19.93	See NRC pri	ces below
61		IDSL Loop Access Area B - Suburban	UY5FB	\$ 16.22	See NRC pri	ces below
62		IDSL Loop Access Area A - Metro	UY5FA	\$ 12.66	See NRC pri	ces below
63 64	Loon	Non-Recurring Charges				
65	_00p	Service Order - Initial /2/ /5/ /7/ /8/	SEPUP	N/A	\$ 3.62	N/A
66		Service Order - Disconnect	NR9OE	N/A	\$ 1.77	N/A
67		Service Order - Subsequent	REAH9	N/A	\$ 3.46	N/A
68 69		Loop Connection /2/ /5/ /7/ /8/ Loop Disconnect	SEPUC NR9OG	N/A N/A	\$ 20.43 \$ 6.71	N/A N/A
70		Loop - Record Work Only	NR9UP	N/A N/A	\$ 2.13	N/A N/A
72		DS0 - Service Non-Recurring				
73		Administration Charge, per order - Install /2/ /5/ /7/ /8/	NR9OH	N/A	\$ 3.62	N/A
74 75		Design and CO Connection Charge, per circuit - Install /2/ /5/ /7/ /8/ Carrier Connection Charge, per Termination - Install /2/ /5/ /7/ /8/	NR9OK NR9ON	N/A N/A	\$ 20.43 \$0.00	N/A N/A
76		Administration Charge, per order - Disconnect	NR9ON NR9OJ	N/A	\$ 1.77	N/A N/A
77		Design and CO Connection Charge, per circuit - Disconnect	NR9OM	N/A	\$ 6.71	N/A
78		Carrier Connection Charge per Termination - Disconnect	NR9OQ	N/A	\$0.00	N/A
79		Cancellation or Change Service Charge-Analog Loop, per last critical date reached	NKCU1	N/A	\$ 0.36	N/A
80 81		Design Layout Report Date /7/ Records Issue Date /7/	NR950 NR95P	N/A N/A	\$0.00 \$0.00	N/A N/A
82		Designed, Verified, and Assigned Date /7/	NR95Q	N/A	\$ 7.76	N/A
83		Plant Test Date /7/	NR95R	N/A	\$ 52.27	N/A

MICHIGAN BELL TELEPHONE COMPANY d/b/a ATT MICHIGAN January 21, 2008

	MICHIGAN - Gener	ric Pricing Schedule /1/		AT&T RECURRING	AT&T NON-F	RECURRING
Line		•	USOC	Monthly	Initial	Additional
84	Cancellation	n or Change Service Charge-DS0 Loop, per last critical date reached	NKCUA	N/A	\$ 0.36	N/A
85	Caricellation	Design Layout Report Date /7/	NR95S	N/A	\$0.00	N/A
86		Records Issue Date /7/	NR95T	N/A	\$0.00	N/A
87		Designed, Verified, and Assigned Date /7/	NR95U	N/A	\$0.00	N/A
88		Plant Test Date /7/	NR95V	N/A	\$0.00	N/A
89		hange Charge, per Order, per Occasion	1111001	1,77.	\$0.00	14/71
90		Analog Loop /7/	NR955	N/A	\$ 3.62	N/A
91		DS0 Loop /7/	NR956	N/A	\$ 0.26	N/A
92						
93	DS1 - Servi	ce Non-Recurring Charges				
94	Administrati	on Charge, per order - Install /2/ /5/ /7/ /8/	NR9OR	N/A	\$ 3.54	N/A
95		ovisioning Charge, per circuit, Install	NKCU2	N/A	\$ 63.95	N/A
96		on Charge, per order - Disconnect	NR9OT	N/A	\$ 2.13	N/A
97		visioning Charge, per circuit, Disconnect	NKCU3	N/A	\$ 41.42	N/A
98		n or Change Service Charge - DS1 Loop, per last critical date reached	NKCU4	N/A	\$ 2.38	N/A
99		Digital DS1 Loops - Design Layout Report Date	NR95W	N/A	\$ 15.04	N/A
100		Digital DS1 Loops - Record Issue Date	NR95X	N/A	\$ 15.04	N/A
101		Digital DS1 Loops - Designed, Verified & Assigned Date	NR95Y	N/A	\$ 45.33	N/A
102	D00 0	Digital DS1 Loops - Plant Test Date	NR95Z	N/A	\$ 65.75	N/A
103		ce Non-Recurring Charges	NDOOY	N/A	¢ 2.54	N/A
104		on Charge, per order - Install /2/ /5/ /7/ /8/ visioning Charge, per circuit, Install	NR9OY NKCU5	N/A	\$ 3.54	N/A
105 106		visioning Charge, per circuit, install on Charge, per order - Disconnect	NR9OZ	N/A N/A	\$ 91.29 \$ 2.13	N/A N/A
106		on Charge, per order - Disconnect visioning Charge, per circuit, Disconnect	NKCU6	N/A N/A	\$ 2.13 \$ 31.48	N/A N/A
107		n of Change Service Charge - DS3 Loop, per last critical date reached	NKCU6 NKCU7	N/A N/A	\$ 31.48	N/A N/A
108	Caricellation	Digital DS3 Loops - Design Layout Report Date	NR951	N/A N/A	\$ 2.38	N/A N/A
110		Digital DS3 Loops - Record Issue Date	NR952	N/A	\$ 16.05	N/A
111		Digital DS3 Loops - Record Issue Date Digital DS3 Loops - Designed, Verified & Assigned Date	NR953	N/A	\$ 43.27	N/A
112		Digital DS3 Loops - Plant Test Date	NR954	N/A	\$ 66.14	N/A
		ation Fee, per central office /4/	UFE	\$ 5.39	N/A	N/A
114		, per	l	. 5.55	,, .	. 4, 1
115	LST		i	1	1	
116	Line & Stati	on Transfer (LST) performed on CODSLAM Loop	URCLD	N/A	\$ 151.21	
117	Line & Stati	on Transfer (LST) performed on Sub Loop	URCLB	N/A	\$ 133.44	
118		\ /1				
119	Loop Qualification	on Process				
120	Loop Qualif	ication Process - Mechanized	NR98U	N/A	\$0.00	N/A
121	Loop Qualif	ication Process - Manual	NRBXU	N/A	\$0.00	N/A
122						
	DSL Conditionin	g				
124	DSL Condi	tioning Options - >12KFT and < 17.5KFT				
125		Removal of Repeater Options	NRBXV	N/A	\$0.00	N/A
126		Removal Bridged Tap Option	NRBXW	N/A	\$0.00	N/A
127		Removal of Load Coil	NRBXZ	N/A	\$0.00	N/A
128		tioning Options - >17.5KFT in addition to the rates for > 12KFT and < 17.5KFT	1100111	11/4	00.00	.
129		Removal of Repeater Options	NRBNL	N/A	\$0.00	N/A
130		Removal Bridged Tap Option Removal of Load Coil	NRBNK	N/A	\$0.00	N/A
131		ON-Excessive Bridged Tap (RABT) - MMP	NRBNJ	N/A	\$0.00	N/A
133		non - excessive bridged tap (RABT) - MIMIT non - excessive bridged tap DSL Loops > 0kft and < 17.5 Kft	NRMRJ		\$ 552.22	
134		All bridged tap DSL Loops > 12 Kft to 17.5 Kft	NRMRP		\$ 936.67	
135		non - excessive bridged tap DSL Loops > 17.5 Kft DSL Loops -	Tuttinti		ψ 000.01	
136		incremental	NRMRS		\$ 552.22	
137		All bridged tap DSL Loops > 17.5 Kft -per element incremental	NRMRM		\$ 552.22	
138		3				
140	SUB-LOOPS					
141	ECS to SAI					
142		2-Wire Analog - area A	U7SPA	\$ 1.10	See NRC p	
143		2-Wire Analog - area B	U7SPB	\$ 1.04	See NRC p	
144		2-Wire Analog - area C	U7SPC	\$ 1.10	See NRC p	
145		4-Wire Analog - area A	U7SPA	\$ 2.11	See NRC p	
146		4-Wire Analog - area B	U7SPB	\$ 2.00	See NRC p	
147		4-Wire Analog - area C	U7SPC	\$ 2.11	See NRC p	
148		2-Wire DSL - area A	U7SPA	\$ 1.07	See NRC p	
149		2-Wire DSL - area B	U7SPB U7SPC	\$ 0.99	See NRC p	
150 151		2-Wire DSL - area C 4-Wire DSL - area A	U7SPC U7SPA	\$ 1.04 \$ 2.12	See NRC p See NRC p	
151		4-Wire DSL - area B	U7SPA U7SPB	\$ 2.12 \$ 1.96	See NRC p	
153		4-Wire DSL - area B 4-Wire DSL - area C	U7SPB U7SPC	\$ 1.96	See NRC p	
154		minal Sub-loop	375, 6	Ψ 2.00	OCC IVINO P	
155		2-Wire Analog - area A	U7SQA	\$ 3.50	See NRC p	rices below
156		2-Wire Analog - area B	U7SQB	\$ 4.14	See NRC p	
157		2-Wire Analog - area C	U7SQC	\$ 7.17	See NRC p	
158		4-Wire Analog - area A	U7SQA	\$ 6.33	See NRC p	
159		4-Wire Analog - area B	U7SQB	\$ 7.50	See NRC p	
160		4-Wire Analog - area C	U7SQC	\$ 13.39	See NRC p	
161		2-Wire DSL - area A	U7SQA	\$ 3.55	See NRC p	
162		2-Wire DSL - area B	U7SQB	\$ 4.21	See NRC p	rices below
163		2-Wire DSL - area C	U7SQC	\$ 6.96	See NRC p	
164		4-Wire DSL - area A	U7SQA	\$ 6.82	See NRC p	
165		4-Wire DSL - area B	U7SQB	\$ 8.06	See NRC p	
166		4-Wire DSL - area C	U7SQC	\$ 13.69	See NRC p	rices below
	ECS to NID				_	
167		2-Wire Analog - area A	U7SRA	\$ 5.17	See NRC p	
168						
168 169		2-Wire Analog - area B	U7SRB	\$ 5.95	See NRC p	
168			U7SRB U7SRC U7SRA	\$ 5.95 \$ 9.21 \$ 7.97	See NRC p See NRC p See NRC p	rices below

TBD - To be determined NRO - Nonrecurring only ICB - Individual Case Basis NA - Not Applicable

ı			1	ATAT DEGUDDING	L ATOT NON BEOUBBING
Line	MICHI	GAN - Generic Pricing Schedule /1/	USOC	AT&T RECURRING	AT&T NON-RECURRING Initial Additional
		AWar Arden and D		Monthly	
172 173		4-Wire Analog - area B 4-Wire Analog - area C	U7SRB U7SRC	\$ 9.12 \$ 15.47	See NRC prices below See NRC prices below
174		2-Wire DSL - area A	U7SRA	\$ 15.47 \$ 5.27	See NRC prices below
175		2-Wire DSL - area B	U7SRB	\$ 6.07	See NRC prices below
176		2-Wire DSL - area C	U7SRC	\$ 8.95	See NRC prices below
177		4-Wire DSL - area A	U7SRA	\$ 8.65	See NRC prices below
178		4-Wire DSL - area B	U7SRB	\$ 9.86	See NRC prices below
179		4-Wire DSL - area C	U7SRC	\$ 15.84	See NRC prices below
180		SAI to Terminal Sub-loop			
181		2-Wire Analog - area A	U7SSA	\$ 2.90	See NRC prices below
182		2-Wire Analog - area B	U7SSB	\$ 3.55	See NRC prices below See NRC prices below
183 184		2-Wire Analog - area C 4-Wire Analog - area A	U7SSC U7SSA	\$ 6.55 \$ 5.17	See NRC prices below
185		4-Wire Analog - area B	U7SSB	\$ 6.36	See NRC prices below
186		4-Wire Analog - area C	U7SSC	\$ 12.19	See NRC prices below
187		2-Wire DSL - area A	U7SSA	\$ 2.95	See NRC prices below
188		2-Wire DSL - area B	U7SSB	\$ 3.61	See NRC prices below
189		2-Wire DSL - area C	U7SSC	\$ 6.34	See NRC prices below
190		4-Wire DSL - area A	U7SSA	\$ 5.66	See NRC prices below
191		4-Wire DSL - area B	U7SSB	\$ 6.92	See NRC prices below
192		4-Wire DSL - area C	U7SSC	\$ 12.49	See NRC prices below
193		SAI to NID Sub-loop	117074	A 57	O NIDO
194 195		2-Wire Analog - area A 2-Wire Analog - area B	U7STA U7STB	\$ 4.57 \$ 5.35	See NRC prices below See NRC prices below
195		2-Wire Analog - area B 2-Wire Analog - area C	U7STC	\$ 5.35	See NRC prices below See NRC prices below
196		4-Wire Analog - area A	U7STA	\$ 6.81	See NRC prices below
198		4-Wire Analog - area B	U7STB	\$ 7.98	See NRC prices below
199		4-Wire Analog - area C	U7STC	\$ 14.27	See NRC prices below
200		2-Wire DSL - area A	U7STA	\$ 4.67	See NRC prices below
201		2-Wire DSL - area B	U7STB	\$ 5.48	See NRC prices below
202		2-Wire DSL - area C	U7STC	\$ 8.33	See NRC prices below
203		4-Wire DSL - area A	U7STA	\$ 7.49	See NRC prices below
204		4-Wire DSL - area B	U7STB	\$ 8.72	See NRC prices below
205		4-Wire DSL - area C	U7STC	\$ 14.64	See NRC prices below
206 207		Terminal to NID Sub-loop 2-Wire Analog - area A	U7SUA	\$ 2.13	See NRC prices below
207		2-Wire Analog - area B	U7SUB	\$ 2.13 \$ 2.28	See NRC prices below
209		2-Wire Analog - area C	U7SUC	\$ 2.56	See NRC prices below
210		4-Wire Analog - area A	U7SUA	\$ 2.13	See NRC prices below
211		4-Wire Analog - area B	U7SUB	\$ 2.07	See NRC prices below
212		4-Wire Analog - area C	U7SUC	\$ 2.69	See NRC prices below
213		2-Wire DSL - area A	U7SUA	\$ 2.20	See NRC prices below
214		2-Wire DSL - area B	U7SUB	\$ 2.36	See NRC prices below
215		2-Wire DSL - area C	U7SUC	\$ 2.50	See NRC prices below
216		4-Wire DSL - area A	U7SUA	\$ 2.37	See NRC prices below
217		4-Wire DSL - area B	U7SUB	\$ 2.29	See NRC prices below
218		4-Wire DSL - area C	U7SUC	\$ 2.78	See NRC prices below
219 220		NID Sub-loop element 2-Wire Analog - area A	PENDING	\$ 0.16	See NRC prices below
221		2-Wire Analog - area B	PENDING	\$ 0.15	See NRC prices below
222		2-Wire Analog - area C	PENDING	\$ 0.15	See NRC prices below
223		4-Wire Analog - area A	PENDING	\$ 0.33	See NRC prices below
224		4-Wire Analog - area B	PENDING	\$ 0.31	See NRC prices below
225		4-Wire Analog - area C	PENDING	\$ 0.32	See NRC prices below
226		2-Wire DSL - area A	PENDING	\$ 0.16	See NRC prices below
227		2-Wire DSL - area B	PENDING	\$ 0.15	See NRC prices below
228		2-Wire DSL - area C	PENDING	\$ 0.15	See NRC prices below
229		4-Wire DSL - area A 4-Wire DSL - area B	PENDING PENDING	\$ 0.33 \$ 0.31	See NRC prices below See NRC prices below
230		4-Wire DSL - area B 4-Wire DSL - area C	PENDING	\$ 0.32	See NRC prices below
232		2-Wire ISDN Compatible - area A	PENDING	\$ 0.32	See NRC prices below
233		2-Wire ISDN Compatible - area B	PENDING	\$ 0.15	See NRC prices below
234		2-Wire ISDN Compatible - area C	PENDING	\$ 0.15	See NRC prices below
235		4-Wire DS1 Compatible - area A	PENDING	TBD	See NRC prices below
236		4-Wire DS1 Compatible - area B	PENDING	TBD	See NRC prices below
237		4-Wire DS1 Compatible - area C	PENDING	TBD	See NRC prices below
238		oop Non-Recurring Charges			
239		ng Sub-Loop	1		+
240 241		Service Ordering Charges Installation, per occasion, per location	SEPUP	N/A	\$ 3.62 N/A
241		Disconnect, per occasion, per location	PENDING	N/A N/A	\$ 3.62 N/A \$ 2.13 N/A
242		Subsequent, per occasion	PENDING	N/A	\$ 2.13 N/A \$ 3.02 N/A
244		Record Work, per occasion	NR9UP	N/A	\$ 1.86 N/A
245		Add or Change, per occasion	REAH9	N/A	\$ 3.54 N/A
246		Sub-Loop Connection Charge, per termination	SEPUC	N/A	\$ 17.82 N/A
247		Sub-Loop Disconnection Charge, per termination	PENDING	N/A	\$ 5.85 N/A
248		Sub-Loop Provisioning Connect (cross-connect)			
249		2-Wire Analog	UCXE2		\$ 20.20 N/A
250		4-Wire Analog	UCXE4		\$ 20.20 N/A
251 252		2-Wire DSL 4-Wire DSL	U7XH2		\$ 20.20 N/A \$ 20.20 N/A
252		2-Wire ISDN	U7XH4 U7XJ2		\$ 20.20 N/A \$ 20.20 N/A
254		4-Wire DS1	U7XJ2 U7XKX		\$ 20.20 N/A \$ 146.76 N/A
255		DS3	U7XLX		\$ 162.48 N/A
		Sub-Loop Provisioning Disconnect (for disconnect)	3		
256		2-Wire Analog	NRMOU		\$ 6.71 N/A
257		4-Wire Analog	NRMOV		\$ 6.71 N/A

TBD - To be determined NRO - Nonrecurring only ICB - Individual Case Basis NA - Not Applicable

	MICH	IGAN - Generic Pricing Schedule /1/		ΑT	&T RECU	RRING	ΑT	&T NON-F	RECURRING
Line			USOC	N	lonthly			Initial	Additional
258		2-Wire DSL	NRMOW				\$	6.71	N/A
259		4-Wire DSL	NRMOX				\$	6.71	N/A
260		2-Wire ISDL	NRMOY				\$	6.71	N/A
261		4-Wire DS1	NRMOZ				\$	52.02	N/A
262 263		DS3 Sub-Loop Conditioning	NRMO1	1			\$	64.68	N/A
264		For Sub Loop Facilities > 12Kft. And < 17.5Kft.							
265		Remove Load Coils	PENDING					\$0.00	N/A
266		Remove Bridged Tap	PENDING					\$0.00	N/A
267		Remove Repeater	PENDING					\$0.00	N/A
268		For Sub Loop Facilities > 17.5Kft. In addition to the rates for >12Kft. < 17Kft.	PENDING	1				#0.00	N1/A
269 270		Remove Load Coils Remove Bridged Tap	PENDING	1				\$0.00 \$0.00	N/A N/A
271		Remove Repeater	PENDING					\$0.00	N/A
272		Tomove repeater	1 2.13.110					φοισσ	
273	Cros	s Connects (for Loops)							
274		2-Wire /4/	CXCT2	\$	0.13			N/A	N/A
275 276		4-Wire DS1/LT1	CXCT4 CXCDX	\$	0.27 16.46			N/A N/A	N/A N/A
277		DS3/LT3	CXCEX	Ф	\$0.00			N/A	N/A
278		DS3 C.O. Cross-Connect to Collocation	CXCBX	\$	27.86			N/A	N/A
279				ľ					
	DS1	Interoffice Mileage Per Point of Termination							
281		Zone 1	CZ4X1	\$	12.39				
282	-	Zone 2	CZ4X2	\$	12.28		-		
283 284	-	Zone 3 Interzone	CZ4X3 CZ4XZ	\$	13.17 13.36		-		
	DS1	Interoffice Mileage Per Mile	02472	Ψ	10.00				
286	55.	Zone 1	1YZX1	\$	0.69				
287		Zone 2	1YZX2	\$	0.77				
288		Zone 3	1YZX3	\$	0.50			_	-
289		Interzone	1YZXZ	\$	0.20				
290 291	บรา	Clear Channel Capability - Per DS1 Circuit Arranged All Zones Connect	CLYX1-X3	1			\$	75.28	
292		All Zones Disconnect	PENDING	1			Ф	\$0.00	
293		7 in Zonoo Diodonnidot	1 ENDING	1				ψ0.00	
294	DS1	Interoffice NRC (Connect + Disconnect)							
295		Connect Zone 1 per circuit	NKCU8				\$	57.80	
296		Connect Zone 2 per circuit	NKCU8				\$	57.80	
297 298		Connect Zone 3 per circuit Disconnect Zone 1 per circuit	NKCU8 NKCU9				\$	57.80 22.70	
299		Disconnect Zone 1 per circuit	NKCU9				\$	22.70	
300		Disconnect Zone 3 per circuit	NKCU9				\$	22.70	
301							1		
302	DS1	DS1 UDT Installation and Rearrangement - Admin. Charge, Connect, Per Order	ORCMX				\$	3.14	
303		EELS Installation and Rearrangement - Admin. Charge, Disconnect, Per Order	NR9OT				\$	2.13	
304 305	DG3	Interoffice Mileage Termination - Per Point of Termination		1					
306	D33	Zone 1	CZ4W1	\$	129.82				
307		Zone 2	CZ4W2	\$	114.98				
308		Zone 3	CZ4W3	\$	110.02				
309		Interzone	CZ4WZ	\$	121.50				
	DS3	Interoffice Mileage - Per Mile	41/704		0.00				
311		Zone 1 Zone 2	1YZB1 1YZB2	\$	6.20 3.84				
313		Zone 3	1YZB3	\$	9.52				
314		Interzone	1YZBZ	\$	3.73				
315									
	DS3	Interoffice NRC (Connect + Disconnect)		1			_		
317	-	Connect Zone 1 per circuit Connect Zone 2 per circuit	NKCUE NKCUE	1-	-		\$	74.59	
318 319	1	Connect Zone 2 per circuit Connect Zone 3 per circuit	NKCUE	1			\$	74.59 74.59	
320		Disconnect Zone 1 per circuit	NKCUE	1	+		\$	22.70	
321		Disconnect Zone 2 per circuit	NKCUF	1			\$	22.70	
322		Disconnect Zone 3 per circuit	NKCUF				\$	22.70	
323				1			L		
	DS3	Installation and Rearrangement - Admin. Charge, Connect, Per Order Installation and Rearrangement - Admin. Charge, Disconnect, Per Order	ORCMX	1			\$	3.14	
325 326		Installation and Rearrangement - Admin. Charge, Disconnect, Per Order	NRBCL	1			\$	2.13	
327	Multi	plexing	1	1					
328	<u> </u>	DS1 to Voice Grade All Zones, Per Arrangement	QMVX1-X3	\$	280.24			N/A	N/A
329		DS3 to DS1 All Zones, Per Arrangement	QM3X1-X3	\$	414.55			N/A	N/A
330		La L							
331 332	Dedic	DS1 Cased Transport Cross Connects	CXCDX	\$	16.46		-	N/A	N/A
332	1	DS3	CXCDX	Φ	\$0.00			N/A N/A	N/A N/A
334	Cano	ਾਰਤਤ ellation or Change Service Charge, per Last Critical Date Reached	ONCEA	1	ψυ.υυ			13//7	IN/A
335	1	DS1		1					
336		Service Order Portion to be applied to each critical date below	NKCUL	L			\$	2.07	
337		Design Lay Out Report Date	NR95W				\$	21.09	
338		Records Issue Date	NR95X	1			\$	21.09	
339	1	Designed Verified and Assigned Date	NR95Y	1			\$	31.63	
340 341		Plant Test Date DS3 Service Order Portion to be applied to each critical date below	NR95Z NKCUM	1	N/A		\$	59.16 2.07	N/A
341 342	1	Design Lay Out Report Date	NR951		N/A N/A		\$	20.38	N/A N/A
343		Records Issue Date	NR952		N/A		\$	20.97	N/A

	MICH	IGAN - Generic Pricing Schedule /1/		AT&T RECURRING	AT&T NON-F	RECURRING
Line			USOC	Monthly	Initial	Additional
344		Designed Verified and Assigned Date	NR953	N/A	\$ 53.61	N/A
345 346		Plant Test Date	NR954	N/A	\$ 76.53	N/A
	Due I	Date Change Charge Per Order or Occasion				
348		DS1	NR957		\$ 0.43	
349 350		DS3	NR958		\$ 0.43	
351	Spec	ial Access to UNE Conversion				
352		Channelized DS1 without mileage design and coordination	NKCUU		\$ 4.34	
353 354		Channelized DS1 - Design and Coordination (with Mileage) Non-channelized DS1 without mileage design and coordination	NKCUU NKCUR		\$ 4.34 \$ 1.13	
355		Non-channelized DS1 without mileage design and coordination Non-channelized DS1 facility with mileage design and coordination	NKCUR		\$ 1.13	
356		Channelized DS3 with mileage design and coordination	NKCUO		\$ 4.42	
357 358		Non-channelized DS3 facility with mileage design and coordination Non-Channelized DS3 Design and Coordination without mileage	NKCUQ NKCUQ		\$ 1.13 \$ 1.13	
359		Channelized DS3 without mileage design and coordination	NKCUT		\$ 4.52	
360		Project administration charge per service order	NKCUY		\$ 4.30	
361	Dark	Fiber				
363	Dark	Dark Fiber Interoffice				
364		Dark Fiber Interoffice Termination (Per Termination per Fiber)	ULYCX	\$ 25.34	N/A	N/A
365		Dark Fiber Interoffice Mileage (Per Fiber per Foot)	ULNCF	\$ 0.002196	N/A	N/A
366		Dark Fiber Interoffice Cross Connect (Per Termination per Fiber)	UKCJX	\$ 2.11	N/A	N/A
367 368		Inquiry (Per Request) Dark Fiber Interoffice Transport - NRC	NR9D6	N/A	\$ 338.03	N/A
369		Interoffice inquiry (Service Order) Charge, per request	NKCUN	N/A	\$ 2.33	N/A
370		FIRM ORDER (Per Fiber Strand)				
371		Installation Administrative per Order	NIDDE1	NI/A	¢ 4405	NI/A
372 373		Administrative per Order Dark Fiber Interoffice Transport - NRC	NRB51 NRB54	N/A N/A	\$ 14.35 \$ 466.62	N/A N/A
374		Disconnect	.411.004	17/1	¥ -00.02	11/73
375		Administrative per Order	NR9H2	N/A	\$ 14.12	N/A
376		Dark Fiber Interoffice Transport - NRC	NR9H5	N/A	\$ 137.30	N/A
377 378	Rout	ine Modifications				
379	· (Out	Routine Modifications of Existing Facilities Charge	N3RUE	N/A	ICB	N/A
380						
	LNP	Niverbas Deutsbillt. 101	NCD	CO OO	NI/A	
382 383		Number Portability /9/ tenance of Service Charge	NSR VRP	\$0.00 N/A	N/A \$ 71.00	
384	iviaiii	Charles of Colvido Charge	V10	1071	Ψ 71.00	
385	ОТН					
386	Direc	tory Assistance Directory Assistance, per call	OPEN	\$ 0.40	N/A	N/A
387 388		National Directory Assistance (NDA), per call	OPEN	\$ 0.40 \$ 0.65	N/A N/A	IN/A
389		National Directory Assistance (RDA), per call	OPEN	\$ 0.65	N/A	
390		Business Category Search (BCS) where applicable, per call	OPEN	\$ 0.65	N/A	
391 392		Directory Assistance Call Completion (DACC), per call	OPEN	\$ 0.15	N/A	
393		OS/DA Automated Call Greeting and References/Rates			N/A	
394		Branding - Other - Initial/Subsequent Load, per switch, per OCN	OPEN		\$ 1,800.00	\$ 1,800.00
395		Branding and Reference/Rate Look Up, per OS/DA call	OPEN	\$ 0.03		N/A
396 397		Branding - Facility Based - Initial/Subsequent Load - Branding, per trunk group	OPEN		\$ 800.00	\$ 800.00
398		Rate Reference - Initial Load, per state, per OCN	OPEN		\$ 5,000.00	\$ 600.00
399		Rate Reference - Subsequent Load, per state, per OCN	OPEN		N/A	\$ 1,500.00
400						
401 402	Oper	ator Services Fully Automated Call Processing, per call	OPEN	\$ 0.15	N/A	N/A
402		Operator Assisted Call Processing, per call Operator Assisted Call Processing - All Types (Including Busy Line Verify (BLV)	OPEN	ψ 0.10	IN/A	IN/A
404		and Busy Line Verification/Interrupt (BLVI)) per work second	OPEN	\$ 0.03	N/A	N/A
405		DA Listing License				
406 407		DA Listing License Option #1 Full File (all states inclusive) Non-Billable Release (no query charges)				
407		- per listing for initial load	OPEN	N/A	\$ 0.040	N/A
409		- per listing for subsequent updates	OPEN	N/A	\$ 0.060	N/A
410		Option #2 Full File (all states inclusive) Billable Release		11/2		
411 412		- per listing for initial load - per listing for subsequent updates	OPEN OPEN	N/A N/A	\$ 0.020 \$ 0.030	N/A N/A
412		- per ilsting for subsequent updates - per usage/query	OPEN	N/A N/A	\$ 0.030	N/A N/A
414		Option #3 Pick & Choose (by state) Non-billable Release (no query charges)	J. 2.1V	,	J 0.020	1971
415		- per listing for initial load	OPEN	N/A	\$ 0.050	N/A
416		- per listing for subsequent updates	OPEN	N/A	\$ 0.060	N/A
417 418		Option #4 Pick & Choose (by state) Billable Release - per listing for initial load	OPEN	N/A	\$ 0.020	N/A
419		- per listing for subsequent updates	OPEN	N/A	\$ 0.030	N/A
420		- per usage/query	OPEN	N/A	\$ 0.020	N/A
421	A "	Name Manager Communication (non-manager)	ODEN	ф 0.00	N//A	N1/A
422 423	Ancil	lary Message Compensation (per message)	OPEN	\$ 0.03	N/A	N/A
424		Non Intercompany Settlement (NICS) Billing Charge (Per Message)	Not Applicable	\$ 0.05		
425			. , ,			
	Struc	Course Access - Poles & Ducts	ODEN	Annually		
427 428		Poles (\$/attachment/yr.)* ## Per Foot Conduit Occupancy Fees ##	OPEN OPEN	\$ 1.57	1	
429		Full Duct (\$/ft/yr.)	OPEN	\$ 0.76		
430		Half Duct (\$/ft/yr)	OPEN	\$ 0.38	<u> </u>	

	MICHIGAN - Generic Pricing Schedule /1/		AT&T RECU	IRRING	AT&T NON-F	ECHRRING
Line	MICHIGAN - Generic Fricing Schedule / II	USOC	Monthly	/KIKIIVO	Initial	Additional
431	Application fee	OPEN	Monthly	-	\$ 200.00	Additional
432	Unauthorized Attachment Fee	OFEIN				Per Pole
433	Unauthorized Occupancy Fee					Per Conduit Ft
434						
435	*For (1) each one foot of usable space, or fraction thereof, occupied and (2) each add					
436 437	one foot of space, or fraction thereof, rendered unusable by the attachment's present	e				
431	## Note: All pole and conduit license fees are for a period of one year from January 1	thru				
	December 31, effective January 1, 2005 and billable semi-annually in advance in January					
	July of each year. New rates will be communicated to CLEC no later than November	st for the				
438	succeeding year.					
439 440	911 Selective Router Interconnection					
441	- Each DSO installed					
442	- Analog Channel Interface	EVG9X	\$ 19.81			\$ 496.18
443	ANI/ALI/SR and Database Management					
444	- Per 100 records, rounded up to nearest 100	9S89X	\$ 3.93			\$0.00
445	911 Selective Router Switch Administration - Per Selective Router					
446 447	- Per Selective Router					
	TRANSIT SERVICE					
449	Tandem Switching, per minute of use	USAGE	\$ 0.000309			
450	Tandem Termination, per minute of use	USAGE	\$ 0.000105			-
451	Tandem Facility, per minute of use	USAGE	\$ 0.000040			
452 453	INTERCARRIER COMPENSATION			 		
454	THE PARTY OF THE P			<u> </u>		
455	Rate for All ISP-Bound and Section 251 (b)(5) Traffic as per FCC 01-131, per MOU	USAGE	\$ 0.0007			
456						
457 458	RESALE		RESALE DISC	OUNTS		
459	BUSINESS		RECURR		NON-REC	URRING
460	LOCAL EXCHANGE SERVICE					
461	Business 1 Party	RESALE	16.62%		16.62%	
462	Business - Measured	RESALE	16.62%		16.62%	
463 464	Customer Operated Pay Telephone (COPT)	RESALE	N/A		16.62%	
465	EXPANDED LOCAL CALLING					
466	Interzone	RESALE	16.62%		16.62%	
467						
468	VERTICAL SERVICES	DECALE	40.000/		40.000/	
469 470	Anonymous Call Rejection Repeat Dialing (Auto Redial)	RESALE RESALE	16.62% 16.62%		16.62% 16.62%	
471	Repeat Dialing (Auto Redial) Repeat Dialing - Per Use (Auto Redial - Usage Sensitive)	RESALE	16.62%		16.62%	
472	Call Blocker	RESALE	16.62%		16.62%	
473	Call Forwarding	RESALE	16.62%		16.62%	
474	Call Forwarding - Busy Line	RESALE	16.62%		16.62%	
475 476	Call Forwarding - Busy Line/Don't Answer Call Forwarding - Don't Answer	RESALE RESALE	16.62% 16.62%		16.62% 16.62%	
477	Automatic CallBack (Call Return)	RESALE	16.62%		16.62%	
478	Automatic CallBack - Per Use (Call Return - Usage Sensitive)	RESALE	16.62%		16.62%	
479	Call Trace	RESALE	16.62%		16.62%	
480	Call Waiting	RESALE	16.62%		16.62%	
481	Caller ID With Name (Calling Name)	RESALE	16.62%		16.62%	
482 483	Caller ID (Calling Number) MultiRing Service - 1 (Personalized Ring -1 Dependent Number)	RESALE RESALE	16.62% 16.62%		16.62% 16.62%	
484	MultiRing Service - 2 (Personalized Ring - 2 Dependent Numbers)	RESALE	16.62%		16.62%	
485	Remote Access to Call Forwarding (Grandfathered)	RESALE	0%		0%	
486	Selective Call Forwarding	RESALE	0%		0%	
487 488	Multi-Path Call Forwarding (Simultaneous Call Forwarding) Remote Call Forwarding - Per Feature	RESALE	16.62%		16.62%	
488	Remote Call Forwarding - Per Feature RCF, Interstate, Interexchange	RESALE RESALE	16.62% 16.62%		16.62% 16.62%	
490	RCF, Intrastate	RESALE	16.62%		16.62%	
491	RCF, Interstate, International	RESALE	16.62%		16.62%	
492	RCF, Intrastate, Interexchange	RESALE	16.62%		16.62%	
493	RCF to 800	RESALE	16.62%	<u>}</u>	16.62%	
494 495	RCF Additional Speed Calling 8	RESALE RESALE	16.62% 16.62%		16.62% 16.62%	
496	Speed Calling 30	RESALE	16.62%	<u> </u>	16.62%	
497	Three Way Calling	RESALE	16.62%		16.62%	
498	Call Screening	RESALE	16.62%		16.62%	
499	Busy Line Transfer	RESALE	16.62%		16.62%	
500 501	Alternate Answer Message Waiting - Tone	RESALE RESALE	16.62% 16.62%		16.62% 16.62%	
502	Easy Call	RESALE	16.62%	<u>_</u>	16.62%	
503	Prime Number Service	RESALE	16.62%		16.62%	
504	AT&T Michigan Privacy Manager	RESALE	16.62%		16.62%	
505	Name and Number Delivery Service	RESALE	16.62%		16.62%	
506	DID					
507 508	DID	RESALE	16.62%	<u>_</u>	16.62%	
509		NEONLL	10.02 /0	<u> </u>	13.02 /0	
510	TRUNKS					_
	Trunk	RESALE	16.62%	1	16.62%	
511						
511 512 513	AIN					

TBD - To be determined NRO - Nonrecurring only ICB - Individual Case Basis NA - Not Applicable

	МІСНІ	IGAN - Generic Pricing Schedule /1/		AT&T RECURRING	AT&T NON-I	RECURRING
Line			USOC	Monthly	Initial	Additional
515		AT&T Michigan Switch Alternate Routing (ANSAR)	RESALE	16.62%	16.62%	
516		AT&T Michigan Customer Location Alternate Routing (ACLAR)	RESALE	16.62%	16.62%	
517		OTUER				
518 519		OTHER Grandfathered Services	RESALE	0.00%	0.00%	
520		Promotions (Greater than 90 days)	RESALE	16.62%	16.62%	
521		TouchTone (Business)	RESALE	16.62%	16.62%	
522		TouchTone (Trunk)	RESALE	16.62%	16.62%	
523 524	-	900/976 Call Blocking (900/976 Call Restriction) 976 (976 Information Delivery Service)	RESALE RESALE	0% 0%	0% 0%	
525		Access Services (See Current Access Tariff)	RESALE	0%	0%	
526		Additional Directory Listings	RESALE	16.62%	16.62%	
527		Carrier Disconnect Service (Company Initiated Suspension Service)	RESALE	0%	0%	
528		Connection Services	RESALE	16.62%	16.62%	
529 530		Premise Services/Line Backer (Maintenance of Service Charges) Shared Tenant Service	RESALE RESALE	0% 0%	0%	
531		Shared Tellant Service	NEOALL	078	070	
532		Data Services				
533		Gigabit Ethernet Metropolitan Area Network (GigaMAN)	RESALE	16.62%	16.62%	
534 535		PBX Trunks Multi-Service Optical Network (MON)	RESALE RESALE	16.62% 16.62%	16.62% 16.62%	
536		OCn-PTP	RESALE	16.62%	16.62%	
537		ADTS-E	RESALE	16.62%	16.62%	
538		DS0	RESALE	16.62%	16.62%	
539		DS1	RESALE	16.62%	16.62%	
540 541	1	DS3	RESALE	16.62%	16.62%	
542		ISDN			1	
543		ISDN	RESALE	16.62%	16.62%	
544						
545		DIRECTORY ASSISTANCE/OPERATOR SERVICES	DECALE	16 600/	NI/A	
546 547		Directory Assistance Services Local Operator Assistance Service	RESALE RESALE	16.62% 16.62%	N/A N/A	
548		Escal operator Assistance Service	KLOALL	10.0270	14/73	
549		National Directory Assistance (NDA), per call	OPEN	\$ 0.65	N/A	
550		National Directory Assistance (RDA), per call	OPEN	\$ 0.65	N/A	
551 552		Business Category Search (BCS) where applicable, per call Directory Assistance Call Completion (DACC), per call	OPEN OPEN	\$ 0.65 \$ 0.15	N/A N/A	
553		Directory Assistance Call Completion (DACC), per Call	OPEN	\$ 0.15	IN/A	
554		OS/DA Automated Call Greeting and Reference/Rates				
555		Branding - Other - Initial/Subsequent Load, per switch, per OCN	OPEN		\$ 1,800.00	\$ 1,800.00
556	-	Branding and Reference/Rate Look Up, per OS/DA call	OPEN	\$ 0.03	\$ 5,000.00	N/A
557 558		Rate Reference - Initial Load, per state, per OCN Rate Reference - Subsequent Load, per state, per OCN	OPEN OPEN		\$ 5,000.00 N/A	\$ 1,500.00
559		Trate Neigranie Gabelqueni Estat, per state, per sette	OI LIV		14//	Ψ 1,000.00
560		TOLL				
561	-	TOLL	RESALE	16.62%	16.62%	
562 563		OPTIONAL TOLL CALLING PLANS				
564		Optional Toll Calling Plans	RESALE	16.62%	16.62%	
565						
566		CENTREX (PLEXAR)	DECALE	40.000/	40.000/	
567 568		AT&T Michigan Centrex Service ACS AT&T Michigan Centrex Network Manager	RESALE RESALE	16.62% 0%	16.62% 0%	
569		711 Thiolingan Control Nathanagor	REOREE	070	070	
570		PRIVATE LINE				
571	1	Analog Private Lines	RESALE	16.62%	16.62%	
572 573	1	Private Line Channel Services	RESALE	16.62%	16.62%	
574		RESIDENCE	RES	SALE DISCOUNTS	1	
575		LOCAL EXCHANGE SERVICE		RECURRING	NON-REC	
576		Life Line	RESALE	0%	0%	
577 578	 	Residence 1 Party Residence Measured	RESALE RESALE	16.62% 16.62%	16.62% 16.62%	
579		Iveside ine medsured	NESALE	10.02%	10.02%	
580		EXPANDED LOCAL CALLING				
581		Interzone	RESALE	16.62%	16.62%	
582	1	VERTICAL SERVICES	-		1	
583 584	1	Anonymous Call Rejection	RESALE	16.62%	16.62%	
585		Repeat Dialing (Auto Redial)	RESALE	16.62%	16.62%	
586		Repeat Dialing -Per Use (Auto Redial - Usage Sensitive)	RESALE	16.62%	16.62%	
587		Call Blocker	RESALE	16.62%	16.62%	
588 589		Call Forwarding Call Forwarding - Busy Line	RESALE	16.62%	16.62% 16.62%	
590	1	Call Forwarding - Busy Line Call Forwarding - Busy Line/Don't Answer	RESALE RESALE	16.62% 16.62%	16.62% 16.62%	
591	1	Call Forwarding - Don't Answer	RESALE	16.62%	16.62%	
592		Automatic Call-Back (Call Return)	RESALE	16.62%	16.62%	
593		Automatic Call-Back Per Use (Call Return - Usage Sensitive)	RESALE	16.62%	16.62%	
594	1	Call Trace	RESALE	16.62%	16.62%	
595 596	1	Call Waiting Caller ID with Name (Calling Name)	RESALE RESALE	16.62% 16.62%	16.62% 16.62%	
597		Caller ID (Calling Number)	RESALE	16.62%	16.62%	
598		Multi-Ring Service - 1 (Personalized Ring- 1 dependent number)	RESALE	16.62%	16.62%	
599		Multi-Ring Service - 2 (Personalized Ring - 2 dependent numbers - 1st dependent number)	RESALE	16.62%	16.62%	
600		Priority Call	RESALE	16.62%	16.62%	
601 602		Remote Access to Call Forwarding (GF) RCF, Interstate, Interexchange	RESALE RESALE	0% 16.62%	0% 16.62%	
502	1	n.e., merekan, marekanange	KLOALL	10.02/0	10.02 /0	1

TBD - To be determined NRO - Nonrecurring only ICB - Individual Case Basis NA - Not Applicable

	МІСН	IIGAN - Gene	ric Pricing Schedule /1/		AT&T RECURRING	AT&T NON-F	RECURRING
Line			·	USOC	Monthly	Initial	Additional
603		RCF. Intras	tate	RESALE	16.62%	16.62%	
604			tate, International	RESALE	16.62%	16.62%	
605			tate, Interexchange	RESALE	16.62%	16.62%	
606		RCF to 800		RESALE	16.62%	16.62%	
607		RCF Addition		RESALE	16.62%	16.62%	
608			all Forwarding	RESALE	16.62%	16.62%	
609		Speed Calli		RESALE	16.62%	16.62%	
610 611		Three Way Call Screen		RESALE RESALE	16.62% 16.62%	16.62% 16.62%	
612		Busy Line 7		RESALE	16.62%	16.62%	
613		Alternate A		RESALE	16.62%	16.62%	
614			aiting - Tone	RESALE	16.62%	16.62%	
615		Easy Call	alling Tollo	RESALE	16.62%	16.62%	
616			gan Privacy Manager	RESALE	16.62%	16.62%	
617			Number Delivery Service	RESALE	16.62%	16.62%	
618			•				
619		ISDN					
620		ISDN		RESALE	16.62%	16.62%	
621		OTUED					
622 623	!	OTHER Grandfatha	red Services	RESALE	0%	0%	
624				RESALE		16.62%	
625		TouchTone	(Greater than 90 Days)	RESALE	16.62% 16.62%	16.62%	
626			ces Packages	RESALE	16.62%	16.62%	
627		900/976 Ca	Il Blocking (900/976 Call Restriction)	RESALE	0%	0%	
628			formation Delivery Service)	RESALE	0%	0%	
629			vices (See Current Access Tariff)	RESALE	0%	0%	
630			Directory Listings	RESALE	16.62%	16.62%	
631		Carrier Disc	connect Service (Company Initiated Suspension Service)	RESALE	0%	0%	
632		Connection		RESALE	16.62%	16.62%	
633			rvices/Line Backer (Maintenance of Service Charges)	RESALE	0%	0%	
634			ant Service	RESALE	0%	0%	
635		Restoral of	Service Charge	RESALE		Current Tariff 20 P	art 22 Section 2
636 637		TOLL					
638		Toll		RESALE	16.62%	16.62%	
639		1011		NESALL	10.02 /6	10.02 /6	
640		Electronic	Billing Information Data (daily usage)	RESALE	\$0.00		
641		per messag					
642							
643			ection Charge				
644		Residence		RESALE		Current Tariff 20 P	
645		Business		RESALE		Current Tariff 20 P	art 22 Section 2
646			der/Service Request Charge	DECALE		Command To all 00 D	lant 00 Carther C
647 648	 	Residence Business		RESALE RESALE		Current Tariff 20 P Current Tariff 20 P	
649			onic (Manual) Service Order Charge	KESALE		Current Tariff 20 P	art ZZ Section 2
650	!	Residence	one (manaa) on the order onerge	RESALE		Current Tariff 20 P	art 22 Section 2
651		Business		RESALE		Current Tariff 20 P	
652	1					201	
653	Note	s					
654							
655							
656			oly to pre-existing UNE-P Currently Combined Installations.				
657			to pre-existing UNE-P Migrations.				
658			once per UNE-P Combination.				
659			bly to Special Access to UNE conversions.				
660 661			bly to new UNE-P installations. bly to new EEL installations.				
662			by to new EEL Installations. bly to pre-existing UNE-P Migrations.				
663			by to pre-existing ONE-P Migrations. Dwledge and agree that the rates set forth are interim and subject to true-up pending state es	tablished rates			
664	1116	. artico ackii	sineage and agree that the rates sectional are interim and subject to true-up pending state es	AGDITOTICA TATES.			
665							
					· · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · ·		

Line	Product Type	Rate Element Description	USOC	Current Monthly Recurring Rate	Current Non- Recurring Rate (Initial)
Line	1 Toddet Type	rate Element Description	0000	Nate	(iiiitiai)
1	CLEC-PROVISIONED FACILITIES & EQUIPMENT: CAGED				
3	REAL ESTATE Site Conditioning	Per Sq. Ft. of space used by CLEC	S8FWB		\$9.28
4	Safety & Security	Per Sq. Ft. of space used by CLEC	S8F4N		\$19.56
5	Floor Space Usage	Per Sq. Ft. of space used by CLEC	S8F4L	\$5.97	*******
6	COMMON SYSTEMS				
7	Common Systems - Cage	Per Sq. Ft. of space used by CLEC	S8F4A	\$0.44	\$59.86
8 9	Planning - Central Office	Per Sq. Ft. of space used by CLEC	S8GCA	\$0.09	\$7.55
10	Planning - Central Office	Per Request	NRFCD	\$0.09	\$5,244.43
11	Planning - Subsequent Inter. Cabling	Per Request	NRFCE		\$2,267.04
12	Planning - Subsequent Power Cabling	Per Request	NRFCF		\$2,306.10
13	Planning - Subs. Inter./Power Cabling	Per Request	NRFCG		\$2,884.60
14	Planning - Non-Standard	Per Request	NRFCH		\$1,436.00
15 16	POWER PROVISIONING Power Panel:				
17	50 Amp	Per Power Panel (CLEC Provided)	NONE		
18	200 Amp	Per Power Panel (CLEC Provided)	NONE		
19	Power Cable and Infrastructure:				
20	Power Cable Rack	Per Four Power Cables or Quad	NONE	**	*
21	2-10 Amp Feeds 2-20 Amp Feeds	Per 2-10 Amp Power Feeds (CLEC Provided)	C1F31	\$0.25 \$0.25	
22	2-30 Amp Feeds	Per 2-20 Amp Power Feeds (CLEC Provided) Per 2-30 Amp Power Feeds (CLEC Provided)	S8GF1 C1F32	\$0.25 \$0.25	
23	2-40 Amp Feeds	Per 2-40 Amp Power Feeds (CLEC Provided)	C1F33	\$0.25	
25	2-50 Amp Feeds	Per 2-50 Amp Power Feeds (CLEC Provided)	S8GF2	\$0.25	
26	2-100 Amp Feeds	Per 2-100 Amp Power Feeds (CLEC Provided)	S8GF3	\$0.25	\$48.23
27	Equipment Grounding:				
28	Ground Cable Placement	Per Sq. Ft. of space used by CLEC	S8FCR	\$0.03	\$0.92
29	DC POWER AMPERAGE CHARGE	Per 10 Amps	2000	¢14 60	
30 31	HVAC Per Amp	Per Amp	S8GCS S8GCR	\$14.62 \$10.61	
32	FIBER CABLE PLACEMENT	I el Allip	30001	ψ10.01	
33	Central Office:				
34	Fiber Cable	Per Fiber Cable Sheath (CLEC Vendor Pulls Cable)	S8FQ9	\$4.85	\$809.13
35	Entrance Conduit	Per Fiber Cable Sheath	S8FW5	\$8.76	
36	MISCELLANEOUS & OPTIONAL COST:				
37 38	MISCELLANEOUS COSTS Timing Lead (1 pair per circuit)	Per Linear Foot, Per pair	S8F45	\$0.08	\$14.81
39	Bits Timing	Based on two (2) leads per circuit	S8FQT	\$3.58	
40	Space Availability Report	Per Premise	NRFCQ	ψ0.00	\$168.04
41	Security Access / ID Cards	Per Five Cards	NRFCM		\$123.35
42	Security Access / ID Cards/Expedite	Per Five Cards	NRFCN		\$203.35
43	CAGE COMMON COSTS	Per Ca. Et. (CLEC provides code)	NDLCO		ΦE 20
44 45	AC Circuit Placement INTERCONNECTION COSTS:	Per Sq. Ft. (CLEC provides cage)	NRL6O		\$5.29
46	ILEC TO CLEC CONNECTION				
47	Voice Grade Arrangement	100 Copper Pairs (CLEC provides cable)	S8F48	\$3.86	\$156.02
48	Voice Grade Arrangement	100 Shielded Pairs (CLEC provides cable)	S8FWU	\$3.86	
49	DS1 Arrangement - DCS	28 DS1 (CLEC provides cable)	S8FQM	\$295.42	
50	DS1 Arrangement - DSX	28 DS1 (CLEC provides cable)	S8F46	\$6.07	
51 52	DS3 Arrangement - DCS DS3 Arrangement - DSX	1 DS3 (CLEC provides cable) 1 DS3 (CLEC provides cable)	S8F47 S8FQN	\$115.30 \$5.69	
53	Fiber Arrangement	12 Fiber Pairs (CLEC provides cable)	S8FQR	\$3.58	
54	CLEC TO CLEC CONNECTION	, -, -, -, -, -, -, -, -, -, -, -, -, -,		Ţ2.30	,
55	Cable Racking and Hole for Optical	Per Cable	S8GFE	\$0.82	
56	Cable Racking and Hole for DS1	Per Cable	S8GFF	\$0.57	
57 58	Cable Racking and Hole for DS3 Route Design	Per Cable	S8GFG NRFCX	\$0.50	\$424.88
58	Connection for DS1	Per 28 Circuits (CLEC provides cable)	S8GFH	\$0.18	
60	Connection for DS3	Per Circuit (CLEC provides cable)	S8GFJ	\$0.10	
61	Connection for Optical	Per Cable (CLEC provides cable)	S8GFK	\$0.31	
62	TIME SENSITIVE ACTIVITIES				
63	PRE-VISITS	D 4/444			
64	Colloc. Ser. Mgr 2nd Level	Per 1/4 Hour	NRFCR		\$23.23 \$19.60
65 66	Comm. Tech - Craft CO Manager - 1st Level	Per 1/4 Hour Per 1/4 Hour	NRFCS NRFCT		\$19.60 \$19.72
67	Floor Space Planning - 1st Level	Per 1/4 Hour	NRFCU		\$19.72
68	CONSTRUCTION VISITS				7.2.2.
69	Project Manager - 1st Level	Per 1/4 Hour	NRFCV		\$19.24
70	Colloc. Ser. Mgr 2nd Level	Per 1/4 Hour	NRFCZ		\$23.23
71 72	AT&T-PROVISIONED FACILITIES & EQUIPMENT: CAGED				
73	REAL ESTATE				
74	Site Conditioning	Per Sq. Ft. of space used by CLEC	S8GCE		\$9.28
75	Safety & Security	Per Sq. Ft. of space used by CLEC	S8GCF		\$19.56
76	Floor Space Usage	Per Sq. Ft. of space used by CLEC	S8GCD	\$5.97	
77 78	COMMON SYSTEMS	Des Co. Et et erese weedb. Cl 50	00000	*	# F0.00
/12	Common Systems - Cage	Per Sq. Ft. of space used by CLEC	S8GCG	\$0.44	\$59.86

				Current Monthly Recurring	Current Non- Recurring Rate
	PLANNING Product Type	Rate Element Description	USOC	Rate	(Initial)
80	Planning - Central Office	Per Sq. Ft. of space used by CLEC	S8GCA	\$0.09	\$7.55
81	Planning - Subsequent Inter. Cabling	Per Request Per Request	NRFCD		\$5,244.43 \$2,267.04
82 83	Planning - Subsequent Inter. Cabling Planning - Subsequent Power Cabling	Per Request Per Request	NRFCE NRFCF		\$2,267.04
84	Planning - Subsequent Fower Cabling Planning - Subs. Inter./Power Cabling	Per Request	NRFCG		\$2,884.60
85	Planning - Non-Standard	Per Request	NRFCH		\$1,436.00
86	POWER PROVISIONING				\$1,100.00
87	Power Panel:				
88	50 Amp	Per Power Panel	S8GC8	\$15.77	\$3,079.47
89	200 Amp	Per Power Panel	S8GC9	\$18.75	\$3,659.46
90	Power Cable and Infrastructure:	D 0.10.1 D 5		A= 00	A 4 070 00
	2-10 Amp Feeds 2-20 Amp Feeds	Per 2-10 Amp Power Feeds	C1F3A S8GCU	\$5.83	\$1,378.83
	2-30 Amp Feeds	Per 2-20 Amp Power Feeds Per 2-30 Amp Power Feeds	C1F3B	\$7.74 \$8.35	\$1,570.84 \$1,700.70
	2.40 Amp Feeds	Per 2-40 Amp Power Feeds	C1F3C	\$8.96	
	2-50 Amp Feeds	Per 2-50 Amp Power Feeds	S8GCV	\$9.57	\$1,954.85
	2-100 Amp Feeds	Per 2-100 Amp Power Feeds	S8GCW	\$11.39	\$2,344.44
	Equipment Grounding:			*	¥ //-
98	Ground Cable Placement	Per Sq. Ft. of space used by CLEC	S8GDA	\$0.03	\$0.92
99	DC POWER AMPERAGE CHARGE	, , ,			
	HVAC	Per 10 Amps	S8GCS	\$14.62	
	Per Amp	Per Amp	S8GCR	\$10.61	
	FIBER CABLE PLACEMENT				
	Central Office:	Day Fiber Cable Chast	00000	*	# 4.010.5-
	Fiber Cable	Per Fiber Cable Sheath	S8GDE	\$4.85	\$1,619.88
	Entrance Conduit to Vault MISCELLANEOUS & OPTIONAL COST:	Per Fiber Cable Sheath	S8GDD	\$8.76	
	MISCELLANEOUS & OPTIONAL COST: MISCELLANEOUS COSTS				
	Timing Lead (1 pair per circuit)	Per Linear Foot, Per pair	S8GEK	\$0.08	\$14.81
	Bits Timing	Based on two (2) leads per circuit	S8GEJ	\$3.58	
	Space Availability Report	Per Premise	NRFCQ	ψ0.00	\$168.04
	Security Access / ID Cards	Per Five Cards	NRFCM		\$123.35
	Security Access / ID Cards/Expedite	Per Five Cards	NRFCN		\$203.35
113	CAGE COMMON COSTS				
114	Cage Preparation	Per Sq. Ft. of space used by CLEC	S8GCH	\$0.27	\$19.70
	INTERCONNECTION COSTS:				
	ILEC TO CLEC CONNECTION				
	Voice Grade Arrangement	100 Copper Pairs	S8GD4	\$4.92	\$1,027.16
	Voice Grade Arrangement	100 Shielded Pairs	S8GD5	\$4.92	\$1,027.16
	DS1 Arrangement - DCS	28 DS1	S8GDK	\$297.44	\$3,613.06
	DS1 Arrangement - DSX	28 DS1	S8GDP	\$9.79	
	DS3 Arrangement - DCS	1 DS3 1 DS3	S8GDV	\$115.58	
	DS3 Arrangement - DSX Fiber Arrangement	12 Fiber Pairs (24 Fiber strands)	S8GDZ S8GED	\$7.14 \$6.55	\$603.89 \$1,779.78
	CLEC TO CLEC CONNECTION	12 Fiber Fails (24 Fiber Strands)	SOGED	φ0.55	\$1,779.70
	Cable Racking and Hole for Optical	Per Cable	S8GFE	\$0.82	
126	Cable Racking and Hole for DS1	Per Cable	S8GFF	\$0.57	
127	Cable Racking and Hole for DS3	Per Cable	S8GFG	\$0.50	
128	Route Design		NRFCX		\$424.88
129	Connection for DS1	Per 28 Circuits	S8GFC	\$1.41	\$982.35
130	Connection for DS3	Per Circuit	S8GFD	\$1.30	\$433.86
	Connection for Optical (Fiber)	Per Cable	S8GFB	\$1.38	\$1,404.07
	TIME SENSITIVE ACTIVITIES			_	
	PRE-VISITS	D 4444			***
	Colloc. Ser. Mgr 2nd Level	Per 1/4 Hour	NRFCR		\$23.23
	COMpagger 1st Lovel	Per 1/4 Hour Per 1/4 Hour	NRFCS NRFCT		\$19.60 \$19.72
	CO Manager - 1st Level Floor Space Planning - 1st Level	Per 1/4 Hour	NRFCU		\$19.72 \$19.24
	CONSTRUCTION VISITS	I GI I/T HOUI	NAFGU		φ13.24
	Project Manager - 1st Level	Per 1/4 Hour	NRFCV		\$19.24
140	Colloc. Ser. Mgr 2nd Level	Per 1/4 Hour	NRFCZ		\$23.23
141					,
142	CLEC-PROVISIONED FACILITIES & EQUIPMENT: CAGELESS				
	REAL ESTATE				
	Site Conditioning	Per Frame (Standard Bay=10 sq ft)	S8FWC	_	\$92.81
	Safety & Security	Per Frame (Standard Bay=10 sq ft)	S8FWG		\$195.57
	Floor Space Usage	Per Frame (Standard Bay=10 sq ft)	S8F9C	\$64.21	
	COMMON SYSTEMS	Des France (Otton don'd Days 40 and (C)	00=:=	* 0 *=	* 700 :=
	Common Systems - Cageless	Per Frame (Standard Bay=10 sq ft)	S8FWE	\$9.35	\$760.45
149	PLANNING Planning - Central Office	Per Frame (Standard Poy-10 cg #\	SOCCE	Ø4 40	↑7
	Planning - Central Office Planning	Per Frame (Standard Bay=10 sq ft) Per Request	S8GCB NRFCJ	\$1.13	\$75.54 \$4,601.93
	Planning - Subsequent Inter. Cabling	Per Request Per Request	NRFCE		\$4,601.93 \$2,267.04
	Planning - Subsequent Inter. Cabling Planning - Subsequent Power Cabling	Per Request	NRFCE		\$2,306.10
	Planning - Subsequent Power Cabling Planning - Subs. Inter./Power Cabling	Per Request	NRFCG		\$2,884.60
	Planning - Non-Standard	Per Request	NRFCH		\$1,436.00
	POWER PROVISIONING				ψ1,700.00
	Power Panel:				
	50 Amp	Per Power Panel (CLEC Provided)	NONE		
	200 Amp	Per Power Panel (CLEC Provided)	NONE		
			_		

				Current Monthly Recurring	Current Non- Recurring Rate
Line	Product Type Power Cable and Infrastructure:	Rate Element Description	USOC	Rate	(Initial)
	Power Cable Rack	Per Four Power Cables or Quad	NONE		
	2-10 Amp Feeds	Per 2-10 Amp Power Feeds (CLEC Provided)	C1F34	\$0.25	
	2-20 Amp Feeds	Per 2-20 Amp Power Feeds (CLEC Provided)	S8GF1	\$0.25	
	2-30 Amp Feeds 2-40 Amp Feeds	Per 2-30 Amp Power Feeds (CLEC Provided) Per 2-40 Amp Power Feeds (CLEC Provided)	C1F35 C1F36	\$0.25 \$0.25	
	2-50 Amp Feeds	Per 2-50 Amp Power Feeds (CLEC Provided)	S8GF2	\$0.25	
167	2-100 Amp Feeds Equipment Grounding:	Per 2-100 Amp Power Feeds (CLEC Provided)	S8GF3	\$0.25	
170	Ground Cable Placement DC POWER AMPERAGE CHARGE	Per Frame	S8GDB	\$0.33	\$15.32
	HVAC	Per 10 Amps	S8GCS	\$14.62	
	Per Amp CEV, HUT & Cabinets	Per Amp Per 2 inch mounting space	S8GCR S8GCT	\$10.61 \$1.27	
	FIBER CABLE PLACEMENT	1 et 2 mon mounting space	30001	ψ1.27	
	Central Office:				
	Fiber Cable	Per Fiber Cable Sheath (CLEC Vendor Pulls Cable)	S8FQ9	\$4.85	\$809.13
	Entrance Conduit	Per Fiber Cable Sheath	S8FW5	\$8.76	
	CEV, HUT & Cabinets:	Day Fiber Cable Charth	000011		\$ 50.50
	Fiber Cable Placement Entrance Conduit	Per Fiber Cable Sheath Per Fiber Cable Sheath	S8GDH S8GDJ	\$2.61	\$53.58
	MISCELLANEOUS & OPTIONAL COST:	1 of Fiber Cable Gricald	30003	φ2.01	
	MISCELLANEOUS COSTS				
183	Timing Lead (1 pair per circuit)	Per Linear Foot, Per pair	S8F45	\$0.08	
	Bits Timing	Based on two (2) leads per circuit	S8FQT	\$3.58	
	Space Availability Report	Per Premise	NRFCQ		\$168.04
	Security Access / ID Cards Security Access / ID Cards/Expedite	Per Five Cards Per Five Cards	NRFCM NRFCN		\$123.35 \$203.35
	CAGELESS / POT BAY OPTIONS	Per Five Cards	NKFCN		\$203.35
	Standard Equipment Bay	Each (CLEC Provided)	NONE		
	Non-Standard Cabinet Bay	Each (CLEC Provided)	NONE		
	VF/DS0 Termination Panel	Each (CLEC Provided)	NONE		
192	VF/DS0 Termination Module	Each (CLEC Provided)	NONE		
	DDP-1 Panel	Each (CLEC Provided)	NONE		
	DDP-1 Jack Access Card DS3/STS-1 Interconnect Panel	Each (CLEC Provided) Each (CLEC Provided)	NONE NONE		
	DS3 Interconnect Module	Each (CLEC Provided)	NONE		
	Fiber Optic Splitter Panel	Each (CLEC Provided)	NONE		
198	Fiber Termination Dual Module	Each (CLEC Provided)	NONE		
	CEV, HUT, CABINET				
	24 Foot CEV	2 Inch Mounting Space	S8GE3	\$1.64	
	16 Foot CEV Maxi-Hut	2 Inch Mounting Space 2 Inch Mounting Space	S8GE4 S8GE1	\$1.77 \$0.77	
	Mini-Hut	2 Inch Mounting Space 2 Inch Mounting Space	S8GE2	\$1.33	
	Large Cabinet	2 Inch Mounting Space	S8GEX	\$1.63	
205	Medium Cabinet	2 Inch Mounting Space	S8GEY	\$2.19	
207	Small Cabinet INTERCONNECTION COSTS:	2 Inch Mounting Space	S8GEZ	\$3.29	
	ILEC TO CLEC CONNECTION	100 0 Prin (01 50		***	A · ·
	Voice Grade Arrangement	100 Copper Pairs (CLEC provides cable)	S8F3E	\$3.86	
	Voice Grade Arrangement DS1 Arrangement - DCS	100 Shielded Pairs (CLEC provides cable) 28 DS1 (CLEC provides cable)	S8FWV S8F2J	\$3.86 \$295.42	\$156.02 \$3,105.79
	DS1 Arrangement - DC3	28 DS1 (CLEC provides cable)	S8F2P	\$6.07	\$486.89
213	DS3 Arrangement - DCS	1 DS3 (CLEC provides cable)	S8F21	\$115.30	\$1,809.40
	DS3 Arrangement - DSX	1 DS3 (CLEC provides cable)	S8F25	\$5.69	
216	Fiber Arrangement CLEC TO CLEC CONNECTION	12 Fiber Pairs (CLEC provides cable)	S8F49	\$3.76	\$495.49
	Cable Racking and Hole for Optical	Per Cable	S8GFE	\$0.82	
	Cable Racking and Hole for DS1	Per Cable	S8GFF	\$0.57	
	Cable Racking and Hole for DS3 Route Design	Per Cable	S8GFG NRFCX	\$0.50	\$424.88
	Connection for DS1	Per 28 Circuits (CLEC provides cable)	S8GFL	\$0.18	
	Connection for DS3	Per Circuit (CLEC provides cable)	S8GFM	\$0.13	\$0.00
	Connection for Optical	Per Cable (CLEC provides cable)	S8GFN	\$0.31	\$0.00
	PROJECT MANAGEMENT				
226	CEV, HUT & CABINET Project Coordination	Per CLEC Application	NRFCK		\$631.17
	TIME SENSITIVE ACTIVITIES				
	PRE-VISITS Colloc. Ser. Mgr 2nd Level	Per 1/4 Hour	NRFCR		\$23.23
	Comm. Tech - Craft	Per 1/4 Hour	NRFCS		\$23.23 \$19.60
	CO Manager - 1st Level	Per 1/4 Hour	NRFCT		\$19.72
232	Floor Space Planning - 1st Level CONSTRUCTION VISITS	Per 1/4 Hour	NRFCU		\$19.24
234	Project Manager - 1st Level	Per 1/4 Hour	NRFCV		\$19.24
	Colloc. Ser. Mgr 2nd Level	Per 1/4 Hour	NRFCZ	-	\$23.23
236					

				Current Monthly Recurring	Current Non- Recurring Rate
Line	Product Type	Rate Element Description	USOC	Rate	(Initial)
	AT&T-PROVISIONED FACILITIES & EQUIPMENT: CAGELESS REAL ESTATE				
	Site Conditioning	Per Frame (Standard Bay=10 sq ft)	S8GCL		\$92.81
	Safety & Security	Per Frame (Standard Bay=10 sq ft)	S8GCN		\$195.57
241	Floor Space Usage	Per Frame (Standard Bay=10 sq ft)	S8GCK	\$64.21	
	COMMON SYSTEMS				
	Common Systems - Cageless	Per Frame (Standard Bay=10 sq ft)	S8GCM	\$9.35	\$760.45
	PLANNING				
	Planning - Central Office	Per Frame (Standard Bay=10 sq ft)	S8GCB	\$1.13	
	Planning Planning	Per Request	NRFCJ		\$4,601.93
	Planning - Subsequent Inter. Cabling	Per Request	NRFCE NRFCF		\$2,267.04
	Planning - Subsequent Power Cabling Planning - Subs. Inter./Power Cabling	Per Request Per Request	NRFCF		\$2,306.10 \$2,884.60
	Planning - Non-Standard	Per Request	NRFCH		\$1,436.00
	POWER PROVISIONING	1 of Request	IVIVI OII		ψ1,430.00
	Power Panel:				
	50 Amp	Per Power Panel	S8GC8	\$15.77	\$3,079.47
254	200 Amp	Per Power Panel	S8GC9	\$18.75	\$3,659.46
255	Power Cable and Infrastructure:				
	2-10 Amp Feeds	Per 2-10 Amp Power Feeds	C1F3D	\$5.83	\$2,100.33
	2-20 Amp Feeds	Per 2-20 Amp Power Feeds	S8GCX	\$7.74	
	2-30 Amp Feeds	Per 2-30 Amp Power Feeds	C1F3E	\$8.35	
	2-40 Amp Feeds	Per 2-40 Amp Power Feeds	C1F3F	\$8.96	
	2-50 Amp Feeds 2-100 Amp Feeds	Per 2-50 Amp Power Feeds Per 2-100 Amp Power Feeds	S8GCY S8GCZ	\$9.57 \$11.39	\$2,749.10 \$3,236.32
	Z-100 Amp Feeds Equipment Grounding:	Per 2-100 Amp Power Feeds	S8GCZ	\$11.39	\$3,236.32
	Ground Cable Placement	Per Frame	S8GDB	\$0.33	\$15.32
	DC POWER AMPERAGE CHARGE	I et i faille	30000	ψ0.55	ψ10.32
	HVAC	Per 10 Amps	S8GCS	\$14.62	
	Per Amp	Per Amp	S8GCR	\$10.61	
	CEV, HUT & Cabinets	Per 2 inch mounting space	S8GCT	\$1.27	
	FIBER CABLE PLACEMENT				
	Central Office:				
	Fiber Cable	Per Fiber Cable Sheath	S8GDE	\$4.85	. ,
	Entrance Conduit	Per Fiber Cable Sheath	S8GDD	\$8.76	
	CEV, HUT & Cabinets:	D 51 0 11 01 11			A=0.=0
	Fiber Cable Placement	Per Fiber Cable Sheath	S8GDH	00.04	\$53.58
	Entrance Conduit MISCELLANEOUS & OPTIONAL COST:	Per Fiber Cable Sheath	S8GDJ	\$2.61	
	MISCELLANEOUS & OPTIONAL COST: MISCELLANEOUS COSTS				
	Timing Lead (1 pair per circuit)	Per Linear Foot, Per pair	S8GEK	\$0.08	\$14.81
	Bits Timing	Based on two (2) leads per circuit	S8GEJ	\$3.58	
	Space Availability Report	Per Premise	NRFCQ	ψ0.00	\$168.04
	Security Access / ID Cards	Per Five Cards	NRFCM		\$123.35
281	Security Access / ID Cards/Expedite	Per Five Cards	NRFCN		\$203.35
	CAGELESS / POT BAY OPTIONS				
	Standard Equipment Bay	Each	NRFCO	\$8.89	\$721.28
	Non-Standard Cabinet Bay	Each	NRFCP	\$17.78	
	VF/DS0 Termination Panel/Module	Each	S8GE5	\$3.10	·
	DDP-1 Panel/Jack Access Card	Each	S8GE6 S8GE7	\$8.08	
	DS3/STS-1 Interconnect Panel DS3 Interconnect Module	Each Each		\$2.38 \$0.45	
	Fiber Optic Splitter Panel	Each	S8GE8 S8GE9	\$0.45 \$1.52	
	Fiber Termination Dual Module	Each	S8GFA	\$1.37	
	CEV, HUT, CABINET		20017	ψ1.57	\$207.00
	24 Foot CEV	2 Inch Mounting Space	S8GE3	\$1.64	
	16 Foot CEV	2 Inch Mounting Space	S8GE4	\$1.77	
	Maxi-Hut	2 Inch Mounting Space	S8GE1	\$0.77	
	Mini-Hut	2 Inch Mounting Space	S8GE2	\$1.33	
	Large Cabinet	2 Inch Mounting Space	S8GEX	\$1.63	
	Medium Cabinet	2 Inch Mounting Space	S8GEY	\$2.19	
	Small Cabinet	2 Inch Mounting Space	S8GEZ	\$3.29	
	INTERCONNECTION COSTS:				
	ILEC TO CLEC CONNECTION Voice Grade Arrangement	100 Copper Pairs	S8GD6	\$4.92	\$1.027.16
	Voice Grade Arrangement	100 Copper Pairs 100 Shielded Pairs	S8GD6	\$4.92 \$4.92	\$1,027.16
	DS1 Arrangement - DCS	28 DS1	S8GDL	\$297.44	\$3,613.06
	DS1 Arrangement - DSX	28 DS1	S8GDQ	\$9.79	
	DS3 Arrangement - DCS	1 DS3	S8GDW	\$115.58	
	DS3 Arrangement - DSX	1 DS3	S8GD1	\$7.14	
307	Fiber Arrangement	12 Fiber Pairs (24 Fiber Strands)	S8GEE	\$6.55	
	CLEC TO CLEC CONNECTION				
	Cable Racking and Hole for Optical	Per Cable	S8GFE	\$0.82	
	Cable Racking and Hole for DS1	Per Cable	S8GFF	\$0.57	
	Cable Racking and Hole for DS3	Per Cable	S8GFG	\$0.50	
	Route Design	Por 39 Circuito	NRFCX	64.44	\$424.88
	Connection for DS1 Connection for DS3	Per 28 Circuits	S8GFC	\$1.41	\$982.35
	Connection for DS3 Connection for Optical (Fiber)	Per Circuit	S8GFD S8GFB	\$1.30 \$1.38	
315	Connection for Optical (Fiber)	Per Cable	S8GFB	\$1.38	φ1,4U4.U7

				Current Monthly Recurring	Current Non- Recurring Rate
	Product Type PROJECT MANAGEMENT	Rate Element Description	USOC	Rate	(Initial)
	CEV, HUT & CABINET Project Coordination	Per CLEC Application	NRFCK		\$631.17
319	TIME SENSITIVE ACTIVITIES				733
	PRE-VISITS				000.00
	Colloc. Ser. Mgr 2nd Level Comm. Tech - Craft	Per 1/4 Hour Per 1/4 Hour	NRFCR NRFCS		\$23.23 \$19.60
	CO Manager - 1st Level	Per 1/4 Hour	NRFCT		\$19.72
324	Floor Space Planning - 1st Level	Per 1/4 Hour	NRFCU		\$19.24
	CONSTRUCTION VISITS				
	Project Manager - 1st Level Colloc. Ser. Mgr 2nd Level	Per 1/4 Hour Per 1/4 Hour	NRFCV NRFCZ		\$19.24 \$23.23
	CLEC-PROVISIONED FACILITIES & EQUIPMENT: CAGED COMMON				
	REAL ESTATE	Day France (Chanderd Day 40 an #\	COEMC		#00.04
	Site Conditioning Safety & Security	Per Frame (Standard Bay=10 sq ft) Per Frame (Standard Bay=10 sq ft)	S8FWC S8FWG		\$92.81 \$195.57
	Floor Space Usage	Per Linear Foot	S8GCO	\$24.87	ψ195.57
	COMMON SYSTEMS			Q =1101	
	Common Systems - Common	Per Linear Foot	S8GCP	\$3.62	\$294.37
	Planning - Central Office	Por Linear Foot	60000	60.44	#00 0 f
	Planning - Central Office Planning	Per Linear Foot Per Request	S8GCC NRFCJ	\$0.44	\$29.24 \$4,601.93
	Planning - Subsequent Inter. Cabling	Per Request	NRFCE		\$2,267.04
340	Planning - Subsequent Power Cabling	Per Request	NRFCF		\$2,306.10
	Planning - Subs. Inter./Power Cabling	Per Request	NRFCG		\$2,884.60
	Planning - Non-Standard POWER PROVISIONING	Per Request	NRFCH		\$1,436.00
	Power Panel:				
	50 Amp	Per Power Panel (CLEC provides)	NONE		
	200 Amp	Per Power Panel (CLEC provides)	NONE		
	Power Cable and Infrastructure:				
	Power Cable Rack 2-10 Amp Feeds	Per Four Power Cables or Quad Per 2-10 Amp Power Feeds (CLEC Provided)	NONE C1F31	\$0.25	\$48.23
	2-10 Amp Feeds 2-20 Amp Feeds	Per 2-20 Amp Power Feeds (CLEC Provided)	S8GF1	\$0.25	
	2-30 Amp Feeds	Per 2-30 Amp Power Feeds (CLEC Provided)	C1F32	\$0.25	
	2-40 Amp Feeds	Per 2-40 Amp Power Feeds (CLEC Provided)	C1F33	\$0.25	
	2-50 Amp Feeds	Per 2-50 Amp Power Feeds (CLEC Provided)	S8GF2	\$0.25	
	2-100 Amp Feeds Equipment Grounding:	Per 2-100 Amp Power Feeds (CLEC Provided)	S8GF3	\$0.25	\$48.23
	Ground Cable Placement	Per Linear Foot	S8GDC	\$0.13	\$5.93
	DC POWER AMPERAGE CHARGE				,
	HVAC	Per 10 Amps	S8GCS	\$14.62	
	Per Amp FIBER CABLE PLACEMENT	Per Amp	S8GCR	\$10.61	
	Central Office:				
	Fiber Cable	Per Fiber Cable Sheath (CLEC Vendor Pulls Cable)	S8FQ9	\$4.85	\$809.13
	Entrance Conduit	Per Fiber Cable Sheath	S8FW5	\$8.76	
	MISCELLANEOUS & OPTIONAL COST:				
	MISCELLANEOUS COSTS Timing Lead (1 pair per circuit)	Per Linear Foot, Per pair	S8F45	\$0.08	\$14.81
	Bits Timing	Based on two (2) leads per circuit	S8FQT	\$3.58	
	Space Availability Report	Per Premise	NRFCQ		\$168.04
	Security Access / ID Cards	Per Five Cards	NRFCM		\$123.35
	Security Access / ID Cards/Expedite CAGE COMMON COSTS	Per Five Cards	NRFCN		\$203.35
	Cage Preparation	Per Linear Foot	S8GCJ	\$1.00	\$157.00
	INTERCONNECTION COSTS:			\$50	Ţ.S00
374	ILEC TO CLEC CONNECTION				
	Voice Grade Arrangement	100 Copper Pairs (CLEC provides cable)	S8F3E	\$3.86	
	Voice Grade Arrangement DS1 Arrangement - DCS	100 Shielded Pairs (CLEC provides cable) 28 DS1 (CLEC provides cable)	S8FWV S8F2J	\$3.86 \$295.42	
	DS1 Arrangement - DCS DS1 Arrangement - DSX	28 DS1 (CLEC provides cable)	S8F2P	\$6.07	\$486.89
379	DS3 Arrangement - DCS	1 DS3 (CLEC provides cable)	S8F21	\$115.30	
	DS3 Arrangement - DSX	1 DS3 (CLEC provides cable)	S8F25	\$5.69	
	Fiber Arrangement	12 Fiber Pairs (CLEC provides cable)	S8F49	\$3.76	\$495.49
382	AT&T-PROVISIONED FACILITIES & EQUIPMENT: CAGED				
383	COMMON				
384	REAL ESTATE				
	Site Conditioning	Per Bay	S8GCL		\$92.81
	Safety & Security	Per Frame	S8GCN	€04.07	\$195.57
	Floor Space Usage COMMON SYSTEMS	Per Linear Foot	S8GCO	\$24.87	
	Common Systems - Common	Per Linear Foot	S8GCP	\$3.62	\$294.37
390	PLANNING				
	Planning - Central Office	Per Linear Foot	S8GCC	\$0.44	\$29.24
	Planning Planning Subsequent Inter Cabling	Per Request	NRFCJ		\$4,601.93
	Planning - Subsequent Inter. Cabling Planning - Subsequent Power Cabling	Per Request Per Request	NRFCE NRFCF		\$2,267.04 \$2,306.10
J34	r ramming - oubsequent r ower cabiling	It of troquest	NINFUF	1	φ∠,300.10

Line	Product Type	Rate Element Description	usoc	Current Monthly Recurring Rate	Current Non- Recurring Rate (Initial)
	lanning - Subs. Inter./Power Cabling	Per Request	NRFCG	Nate	\$2,884.60
396 P	lanning - Non-Standard	Per Request	NRFCH		\$1,436.00
	OWER PROVISIONING				
	ower Panel: 0 Amp	Per Power Panel	S8GC8	\$15.77	\$3,079.47
	00 Amp	Per Power Panel	S8GC9	\$18.75	
	ower Cable and Infrastructure:				
	-10 Amp Feeds -20 Amp Feeds	Per 2-10 Amp Power Feeds Per 2-20 Amp Power Feeds	C1F3A S8GC1	\$5.83 \$7.74	\$1,378.83 \$1,570.84
	-30 Amp Feeds	Per 2-30 Amp Power Feeds	C1F3B	\$8.35	
	.40 Amp Feeds	Per 2-40 Amp Power Feeds	C1F3C	\$8.96	
	-50 Amp Feeds	Per 2-50 Amp Power Feeds	S8GC2	\$9.57	
	-100 Amp Feeds	Per 2-100 Amp Power Feeds	S8GC3	\$11.39	\$2,344.44
	quipment Grounding: Ground Cable Placement	Per Linear Foot	S8GDC	\$0.13	\$5.93
	C POWER AMPERAGE CHARGE	TOT EMOUT FOR	00000	Ψ0.10	ψ0.00
	VAC	Per 10 Amps	S8GCS	\$14.62	
412 P		Per Amp	S8GCR	\$10.61	
	IBER CABLE PLACEMENT Sentral Office:				
	iber Cable	Per Fiber Cable Sheath	S8GDE	\$4.85	\$1,619.88
416 E	intrance Conduit	Per Fiber Cable Sheath	S8GDD	\$8.76	
	IISCELLANEOUS & OPTIONAL COST:				
	IISCELLANEOUS COSTS	Par Linear Foot Par sair	000514	#0.00	Φ4.4.Ω
	iming Lead (1 pair per circuit) its Timing	Per Linear Foot, Per pair Based on two (2) leads per circuit	S8GEK S8GEJ	\$0.08 \$3.58	
	pace Availability Report	Per Premise	NRFCQ	ψ3.30	\$168.04
	ecurity Access / ID Cards	Per Five Cards	NRFCM		\$123.35
	ecurity Access / ID Cards/Expedite	Per Five Cards	NRFCN		\$203.35
	AGE COMMON COSTS	Daylineas Feet	50001	£4.00	£4.57.00
	age Preparation	Per Linear Foot	S8GCJ	\$1.00	\$157.00
	LEC TO CLEC CONNECTION				
	oice Grade Arrangement	100 Copper Pairs	S8GD8	\$4.92	\$1,027.16
	oice Grade Arrangement	100 Shielded Pairs	S8GD9	\$4.92	
	IS1 Arrangement - DCS IS1 Arrangement - DSX	28 DS1 28 DS1	S8GDM S8GDR	\$297.44 \$9.79	
	ST Arrangement - DSA S3 Arrangement - DCS	1 DS3	S8GDX	\$1.79 \$115.58	
	S3 Arrangement - DSX	1 DS3	S8GD2	\$7.14	
	iber Arrangement	12 Fiber Pairs (24 Fiber Strands)	S8GEF	\$6.55	\$1,779.78
435					
436 C	LEC-PROVISIONED FACILITIES & EQUIPMENT: VIRTUAL				
	EAL ESTATE				
	ite Conditioning	Per Frame	S8FX5		\$92.81
	afety & Security	Per Frame	S8FX6	#00.04	\$195.57
	loor Space Usage	Per Frame	S8F62	\$28.91	
	Common Systems - Standard	Per Frame	S8F64	\$10.75	
	common Systems - Non-Standard	Per Cabinet	S8F65	\$19.36	
	LANNING				
	lanning lanning - Subsequent Inter. Cabling	Per Request Per Request	NRM99 NRMA3		\$5,555.76 \$2,224.49
	lanning - Subsequent inter. Cabling lanning - Subsequent Power Cabling	Per Request Per Request	NRMA3 NRMAA		\$2,224.48
	Planning - Subs. Inter./Power Cabling	Per Request	NRMAX		\$2,882.61
449 P	OWER PROVISIONING				
	ower Cable and Infrastructure:	Per Four Power Cobles of Orient	Neve		
	ower Cable Rack -10 Amp Feeds	Per Four Power Cables or Quad Per 2-10 Amp Power Feeds (CLEC Provided)	NONE C1F37	\$0.52	
	-20 Amp Feeds	Per 2-20 Amp Power Feeds (CLEC Provided)	S8GFO	\$0.52	
454 2	-30 Amp Feeds	Per 2-30 Amp Power Feeds (CLEC Provided)	C1F38	\$0.52	
	-40 Amp Feeds	Per 2-40 Amp Power Feeds (CLEC Provided)	C1F39	\$0.52	
	-50 Amp Feeds	Per 2-50 Amp Power Feeds (CLEC Provided)	S8GFP	\$0.52	
	iquipment Grounding: Ground Cable Placement	Per Frame	S8F69	\$0.36	
	C POWER AMPERAGE CHARGE	T OF FRANCE	301 03	ψυ.30	
460 H	VAC	Per 10 Amps	S8FXO	\$14.62	
	er Amp	Per Amp	S8FXN	\$10.61	
	EV, HUT & Cabinets IBER CABLE PLACEMENT	Per 2 inch mounting space	S8FXP	\$1.27	
	Entral Office:				
465 F	iber Cable	Per Fiber Cable Sheath	S8F8F	\$11.01	\$1,971.42
466 E	ntrance Conduit	Per Fiber Cable Sheath	S8F8G	\$8.17	
	EV, HUT & Cabinets:	Day Files Cable Chaste	60=1/6		MEC 5
	iber Cable Placement ntrance Conduit	Per Fiber Cable Sheath Per Fiber Cable Sheath	S8FXQ S8FXR	\$2.61	\$53.58
	IISCELLANEOUS & OPTIONAL COST:	I of Fibel Cable Officatif	JOFAR	φ2.01	
	IISCELLANEOUS COSTS				
	iming Lead (1 pair per circuit)	Per Linear Foot, Per pair	S8FXT	\$0.08	
473 B	its Timing	Based on two (2) leads per circuit	S8FXS	\$3.58	\$698.82

				Current Monthly Recurring	Current Non- Recurring Rate
Line	Product Type	Rate Element Description	USOC	Rate	(Initial)
	VIRTUAL FRAME OPTIONS Standard Equipment Bay	Each (CLEC Provided)	NONE		
476	CEV, HUT, CABINET				
	24 Foot CEV 16 Foot CEV	2 Inch Mounting Space 2 Inch Mounting Space	S8FXZ S8FY6	\$1.64 \$1.77	
	Maxi-Hut	2 Inch Mounting Space	S8FXX	\$0.77	
	Mini-Hut	2 Inch Mounting Space	S8FXY	\$1.33	
	Large Cabinet Medium Cabinet	2 Inch Mounting Space 2 Inch Mounting Space	S8FXU S8FXV	\$1.63 \$2.19	
	Small Cabinet	2 Inch Mounting Space	S8FXW	\$3.29	
	INTERCONNECTION COSTS:				
	ILEC TO CLEC CONNECTION Voice Grade Arrangement	100 Copper Pairs (CLEC provides cable)	S8F82	\$3.86	\$225.02
	Voice Grade Arrangement	100 Shielded Pairs (CLEC provides cable)	S8F83	\$3.86	
488	DS1 Arrangement - DCS	28 DS1 (CLEC provides cable)	S8F8X	\$295.42	\$3,496.22
	DS1 Arrangement - DSX DS3 Arrangement - DCS	28 DS1 (CLEC provides cable) 1 DS3 (CLEC provides cable)	S8F8Y S8F8Z	\$6.07 \$115.30	\$651.13 \$2,186.12
	DS3 Arrangement - DSX	1 DS3 (CLEC provides cable)	S8F81	\$5.69	\$2,166.12
492	Fiber Arrangement	12 Fiber Pairs (CLEC provides cable)	S8F84	\$10.47	\$152.71
	VIRTUAL TO VIRTUAL CONNECTION			A 2 2 2	
	Cable Racking and Hole for Optical Cable Racking and Hole for DS1	Per Cable Per Cable	S8FY7 S8FY8	\$0.90 \$0.49	
496	Cable Racking and Hole for DS3	Per Cable	S8FY9	\$0.35	
	Route Design	D 00 01 11 (01 F0	NRLWF	-	\$463.36
	Connection for DS1 Connection for DS3	Per 28 Circuits (CLEC provides cable) Per Circuit (CLEC provides cable)	S8GFQ S8GFR	\$0.41 \$0.27	\$0.00 \$0.00
	Connection for Optical	Per Cable (CLEC provides cable)	S8GFS	\$0.81	\$0.00
501	PROJECT MANAGEMENT			*	***
	CEV, HUT & CABINET	Day Cl. F.C. Application Accorded	NDECK		ФСО4 4 7
	Project Coordination EQUIPMENT MAINTENANCE AND SECURITY ESCORT	Per CLEC Application Augment	NRFCK		\$631.17
	CENTRAL OFFICE TYPE				
	Staffed CO During Normal Business Hours	Per 1/4 Hour	NRMHK		\$15.15
507 508	Staffed CO During Outside Normal Business Hours Staffed CO During Outside Normal Business Hours	4 Hour Minimum - Initial Per 1/4 Hour - Additional	NRMHN NRMJ7		\$242.35 \$15.15
	Not Staffed CO/RT During Normal Business Hours	Per 1/4 Hour	NRMJ8		\$15.15
	Not Staffed CO/RT During Outside Normal Business Hours	4 Hour Minimum - Initial	NRMJ9		\$242.35
	Not Staffed CO/RT During Outside Normal Business Hours CEV, HUT & CABINET	Per 1/4 Hour - Additional	NRML7		\$15.15
	Per Visit	4 Hour Minimum - Initial	NRMJ9		\$242.35
514	Per Visit	Per 1/4 Hour - Additional	NRML7		\$15.15
	ADDITIONAL LABOR ELEMENTS				
	TRAINING Communications Tech	Per 1/2 Hour	NRMCD		\$39.21
518	CO Manager	Per 1/2 Hour	NRME9		\$39.45
	Power Engineer	Per 1/2 Hour	NRMF9 NRMHJ		\$38.47
	Equipment Engineer EQUIPMENT EVALUATION COST	Per 1/2 Hour	INKINITI		\$38.47
	Equipment Engineer	Per 1/2 Hour	NRMO9		\$38.47
	TEST AND ACCEPTANCE	D. 4/011	NDMBO		#00.04
524 525	Communications Tech	Per 1/2 Hour	NRMP2		\$39.21
020					
	AT&T-PROVISIONED FACILITIES & EQUIPMENT: VIRTUAL				
	REAL ESTATE Site Conditioning	Per Frame	S8FX5		\$92.81
	Safety & Security	Per Frame	S8FX6		\$195.57
530	Floor Space Usage	Per Frame	S8FX1	\$28.91	
	COMMON SYSTEMS Common Systems - Standard	Per Frame	S8FX3	\$10.75	
	Common Systems - Non-Standard	Per Frame	S8FX4	\$10.75	
534	PLANNING				A = .
	Planning - Subsequent Inter. Cabling	Per Request Per Request	NRM99 NRMA3		\$5,555.76 \$2,224.49
	Planning - Subsequent Inter. Cabling Planning - Subsequent Power Cabling	Per Request	NRMAA		\$2,224.49
538	Planning - Subs. Inter./Power Cabling	Per Request	NRMAX		\$2,882.61
	POWER PROVISIONING Power Cable and Infrastructure:				
	2-10 Amp Feeds	Per 2-10 Amp Power Feeds	C1F3G	\$5.83	\$1,378.83
542	2-20 Amp Feeds	Per 2-20 Amp Power Feeds	S8FX7	\$7.74	\$1,570.84
	2-30 Amp Feeds	Per 2-30 Amp Power Feeds	C1F3H	\$8.35	
	2.40 Amp Feeds 2-50 Amp Feeds	Per 2-40 Amp Power Feeds Per 2-50 Amp Power Feeds	C1F3J S8FX8	\$8.96 \$9.57	\$1,830.56 \$1,954.85
546	Equipment Grounding:	50 / m.p / 6115. / 6000	30.70	ψ3.37	ψ1,554.55
	Ground Cable Placement	Per Frame	S8FX9	\$0.36	
	DC POWER AMPERAGE CHARGE HVAC	Per 10 Amps	S8FXO	\$14.62	
550	Per Amp	Per Amp	S8FXN	\$10.61	
551	CEV, HUT & Cabinets	Per 2 inch mounting space	S8FXP	\$1.27	

				Current Monthly Recurring	Current Non- Recurring Rate
Line	Product Type	Rate Element Description	USOC	Rate	(Initial)
	FIBER CABLE PLACEMENT Central Office:				
	Fiber Cable	Per Fiber Cable Sheath	S8F8F	\$11.01	\$1,971.42
	Entrance Conduit	Per Fiber Cable Sheath	S8F8G	\$8.17	·
	CEV, HUT & Cabinets: Fiber Cable Placement	Per Fiber Cable Sheath	S8FXQ		¢E2 E0
	Entrance Conduit	Per Fiber Cable Sheath	S8FXR	\$2.61	\$53.58
559	MISCELLANEOUS & OPTIONAL COST:	To the order of the order	00.7	\$2.0 .	
	MISCELLANEOUS COSTS				
	Timing Lead (1 pair per circuit) Bits Timing	Per Linear Foot, Per pair Based on two (2) leads per circuit	S8FXT S8FXS	\$0.08 \$3.58	
	VIRTUAL FRAME OPTIONS	based on two (2) leads per circuit	30173	φ3.36	φ090.62
564	Standard Equipment Bay	Each	S8FX2	\$22.19	
	CEV, HUT, CABINET				
	24 Foot CEV 16 Foot CEV	2 Inch Mounting Space 2 Inch Mounting Space	S8FXZ S8FY6	\$1.64 \$1.77	
	Maxi-Hut	2 Inch Mounting Space 2 Inch Mounting Space	S8FXX	\$0.77	
	Mini-Hut	2 Inch Mounting Space	S8FXY	\$1.33	
	Large Cabinet	2 Inch Mounting Space	S8FXU	\$1.63	
	Medium Cabinet	2 Inch Mounting Space	S8FXV	\$2.19	
	Small Cabinet INTERCONNECTION COSTS:	2 Inch Mounting Space	S8FXW	\$3.29	
	ILEC TO CLEC CONNECTION				*
575	Voice Grade Arrangement	100 Copper Pairs	S8FXC	\$4.94	\$1,481.37
	Voice Grade Arrangement	100 Shielded Pairs	S8FXD	\$4.94	\$1,481.37
	DS1 Arrangement - DCS	28 DS1	S8FXE	\$297.44	\$4,067.27
	DS1 Arrangement - DSX DS3 Arrangement - DCS	28 DS1 1 DS3	S8FXF S8FXG	\$9.79 \$115.59	\$1,800.69 \$2,635.79
	DS3 Arrangement - DSX	1 DS3	S8FXH	\$7.14	\$1,058.10
	Fiber Arrangement	12 Fiber Pairs (24 Fiber Strands)	S8FXJ	\$6.55	\$1,996.19
	VIRTUAL TO VIRTUAL CONNECTION				
	Cable Racking and Hole for Optical	Per Cable	S8FY7	\$0.90	
	Cable Racking and Hole for DS1 Cable Racking and Hole for DS3	Per Cable Per Cable	S8FY8 S8FY9	\$0.49 \$0.35	
	Route Design	1 el Cable	NRML9	ψ0.55	\$463.36
	Connection for DS1	Per 28 Circuits	S8FXL	\$3.34	\$930.53
	Connection for DS3	Per Circuit	S8FXM	\$3.26	
	Connection for Optical PROJECT MANAGEMENT	Per Cable	S8FXK	\$3.32	\$1,095.09
	CEV, HUT & CABINET				
	Project Coordination	Per CLEC Application Augment	NRFCK		\$631.17
	EQUIPMENT MAINTENANCE AND SECURITY ESCORT				
	CENTRAL OFFICE TYPE	2 4444	Marine		0.5.15
595 596	Staffed CO During Normal Business Hours Staffed CO During Outside Normal Business Hours	Per 1/4 Hour 4 Hour Minimum - Initial	NRMHK NRMHN		\$15.15 \$242.35
	Staffed CO During Outside Normal Business Hours	Per 1/4 Hour - Additional	NRMJ7		\$15.15
	Not Staffed CO/RT During Normal Business Hours	Per 1/4 Hour	NRMJ8		\$15.15
599	Not Staffed CO/RT During Outside Normal Business Hours	4 Hour Minimum - Initial	NRMJ9		\$242.35
	Not Staffed CO/RT During Outside Normal Business Hours CEV, HUT & CABINET	Per 1/4 Hour - Additional	NRML7		\$15.15
	Per Visit	4 Hour Minimum - Initial	NRMJ9		\$242.35
	Per Visit	Per 1/4 Hour - Additional	NRML7		\$15.15
604	ADDITIONAL LABOR ELEMENTS				
	TRAINING	Dec 4/0 Herrs	NEWS		000.5
	Communications Tech CO Manager	Per 1/2 Hour Per 1/2 Hour	NRMCD NRME9		\$39.21 \$39.45
	Power Engineer	Per 1/2 Hour	NRMF9		\$39.45 \$38.47
609	Equipment Engineer	Per 1/2 Hour	NRMHJ		\$38.47
	EQUIPMENT EVALUATION COST				
	Equipment Engineer	Per 1/2 Hour	NRMO9		\$38.47
	TEST AND ACCEPTANCE Communications Tech	Per 1/2 Hour	NRMP2		\$39.21
614	Samuel Industrial Cont		INITIMIF		φυσ.21
	CLEC-PROVISIONED FACILITIES & EQUIPMENT: ADJACENT ON				
	SITE				
	PLANNING Planning Initial	Dor Dogwood	NDE44		#0.000 =o
	Planning - Initial Planning - Subsequent	Per Request Per Request	NRFA1 NRFA2		\$9,268.73 \$1,606.77
	REAL ESTATE		1111174		ψ1,000.77
620	Land Rental	Per Square Foot	S8GEN	\$0.44	
	POWER PROVISIONING				
	Power Cable and Infrastructure: 2-100 Amp Feeds	Per 2-100 Amp Power Feeds (CLEC provides cable)	NONE		
	2-100 Amp Feeds 2-200 Amp Feeds	Per 2-200 Amp Power Feeds (CLEC provides cable)	NONE		
	2-300 Amp Feeds	Per 2-300 Amp Power Feeds (CLEC provides cable)	NONE		
626	2-400 Amp Feeds	Per 2-400 Amp Power Feeds (CLEC provides cable)	NONE		
	AC Service:	Des De muset	NEEC		#0.44
	Extension of 100 Amp AC Service (Opt.) AC Usage	Per Request Per KWH	NRFCW S8GEO	\$0.05	\$6,447.00
	DC POWER AMPERAGE CHARGE	I OLIVATI	JOGEU	φυ.υ5	
	Per Amp	Per Amp	S8GCR	\$10.61	

Line	Product Type	Rate Element Description	usoc	Current Monthly Recurring Rate	Current Non- Recurring Rate (Initial)
	FIBER CABLE PLACEMENT	D 5" 0 11 01 4 (0150)(1 D # 0 11)		A 0.40	* 400 40
	Fiber Installation Entrance Fiber Racking	Per Fiber Cable Sheath (CLEC Vendor Pulls Cable) Per Rack/Conduit Duct	S8GF4 S8GDG	\$2.13 \$1.55	
	CABLE RACK	1 of Naoiy Coridate Dace	00000	ψ1.00	
	DC Power Cable Rack	Per Rack	S8GEP	\$13.64	\$2,667.22
	Fiber Cable Rack	Per Rack	S8GEQ	\$20.63	
	Interconnection Arrangement (Copper) Racking CONDUIT PLACEMENT	Per Rack	S8GER	\$30.63	
		Per Rack	S8GES		\$7,386.71
641	Fiber Cable Rack	Per Rack	S8GET		\$4,711.89
	Interconnection Arrangement (Copper) Racking	Per Rack	S8GEU		\$5,545.50
	INTERCONNECTION COSTS: ILEC TO CLEC CONNECTION				
	Voice Grade Arrangement	100 Copper Pairs (CLEC provides cable)	S8F3G	\$3.86	\$156.02
	Voice Grade Arrangement	100 Shielded Pairs (CLEC provides cable)	S8FWW	\$3.86	
	DS1 Arrangement - DCS	28 DS1 (CLEC provides cable)	S8F2L	\$295.42	
	DS1 Arrangement - DSX	28 DS1 (CLEC provides cable)	S8F2R	\$6.07	\$486.89
	DS3 Arrangement - DCS DS3 Arrangement - DSX	1 DS3 (CLEC provides cable) 1 DS3 (CLEC provides cable)	S8F23 S8F27	\$115.30 \$5.69	\$1,809.40 \$116.67
		12 Fiber Pairs (CLEC provides cable)	S8F3N	\$3.76	
652				V 0.11 0	*
	AT&T-PROVISIONED FACILITIES & EQUIPMENT: ADJACENT ON SITE				
	Planning - Initial	Per Request	NRFA1		\$9,268.73
	Planning - Subsequent	Per Request	NRFA1		\$1,606.77
657	REAL ESTATE	·			. ,
	Land Rental	Per Square Foot	S8GEN	\$0.44	
	POWER PROVISIONING Power Cable and Infrastructure:				
	2-100 Amp Feeds	Per 2-100 Amp Power Feeds	S8GC4	\$13.84	\$7,853.86
	2-200 Amp Feeds	Per 2-200 Amp Power Feeds	S8GC5	\$13.84	\$14,584.00
663	2-300 Amp Feeds	Per 2-300 Amp Power Feeds	S8GC6	\$13.84	\$20,338.00
	2-400 Amp Feeds	Per 2-400 Amp Power Feeds	S8GC7	\$13.84	\$28,143.00
	AC Service: Extension of 100 Amp AC Service (Opt.)	Per Request	NRFCW		\$6,447.00
	AC Usage	Per KWH	S8GEO	\$0.05	\$0,447.00
	DC POWER AMPERAGE CHARGE		00020	Ų SISS	
		Per Amp	S8GCR	\$10.61	
	FIBER CABLE PLACEMENT Fiber Installation	Per Fiber Cable Sheath	S8GDF	\$2.13	\$976.96
	Entrance Fiber Racking	Per Rack/Conduit Duct	S8GDG	\$1.55	
	CABLE RACK	1 of Madiyo of Madiyo and		ψσο	
	DC Power Cable Rack	Per Rack	S8GEP	\$13.64	\$2,667.22
	Fiber Cable Rack	Per Rack	S8GEQ	\$20.63	
	Interconnection Arrangement (Copper) Racking CONDUIT PLACEMENT	Per Rack	S8GER	\$30.63	
	DC Power Cable Rack	Per 2-Duct	S8GES		\$7,386.71
679	Fiber Cable Rack	Per 1-Duct	S8GET		\$4,711.89
		Per 2-Duct	S8GEU		\$5,545.50
	INTERCONNECTION COSTS: ILEC TO CLEC CONNECTION				
683	Voice Grade Arrangement	100 Copper Pairs	S8GEA	\$6.19	\$1,371.93
684	Voice Grade Arrangement	100 Shielded Pairs	S8GEB	\$6.19	\$1,371.93
	DS1 Arrangement - DCS	28 DS1	S8GDN	\$439.98	
	DS1 Arrangement - DSX DS3 Arrangement - DCS	28 DS1 1 DS3	S8GDS S8GDY	\$35.04 \$242.36	
	DS3 Arrangement - DCS DS3 Arrangement - DSX	1 DS3	S8GDY S8GD3	\$242.36 \$12.36	
	Fiber Arrangement	12 Fiber Pairs(24 Fiber Strands)	S8GEG	\$8.25	
690 691	CLEC-PROVISIONED FACILITIES & EQUIPMENT: ADJACENT OFF-SITE				
	PLANNING				
	Planning	Per Request	NRFA3		\$1,254.32
	CONDUIT			-	
	Conduit Space INTERCONNECTION COSTS:	Per Innerduct	S8GEW	\$1.17	
	ILEC TO CLEC CONNECTION				
698	Voice Grade/DS0 Arrangement	900 DS0 (Hole, Racking, MDF) (CLEC Vendor Pulls and Installs Cable)	S8GF5	\$311.43	
699	DS1 Arrangement - DCS	28 DS1 (Hole, Racking, DCS) (CLEC Vendor Pulls and Installs Cable)	S8GF6	\$439.96	
700	DS1 Arrangement - DSX	28 DS1 (Hole, Racking, DSX) (CLEC Vendor Pulls and Installs Cable) 450 DS1 (Hole, Racking, MDF) (CLEC Vendor Pulls and	S8GF7	\$35.03	
701	DS1 Arrangement - MDF	Installs Cable)	S8GF8	\$311.43	
	Fiber Arrangement	12 Fiber Pairs (Hole, Racking, FDF) (CLEC Vendor Pulls and Installs Cable)	S8GF9	\$9.02	
703	•	,		7. 32	

	Product Type AT&T-PROVISIONED FACILITIES & EQUIPMENT: ADJACENT	Rate Element Description	usoc	Current Monthly Recurring Rate	Current Non- Recurring Rate (Initial)
	OFF-SITE PLANNING				
706	Planning	Per Request	NRFA3		\$1,254.32
	CONDUIT Conduit Second	Dealer and set	COCEW	¢4.47	
	Conduit Space INTERCONNECTION COSTS:	Per Innerduct	S8GEW	\$1.17	
710	ILEC TO CLEC CONNECTION				
	Voice Grade/DS0 Arrangement DS1 Arrangement - DCS	900 DS0 28 DS1	S8GEC S8GDO	\$311.43 \$439.96	
	DS1 Arrangement - DC3 DS1 Arrangement - DSX	28 DS1	S8GDT	\$35.03	
714	DS1 Arrangement - MDF	450 DS1	S8GDU	\$311.43	\$485.31
715 716	Fiber Arrangement	12 Fiber Pairs (24 Fiber Strands)	S8GEH	\$9.02	\$3,370.20
	RATES AND CHARGES FOR				
	COMPLETE SPACE DISCONTINUANCE				
	Application Fee	Per Request	NRFX1		\$503.95
	Project Management Fee – Complete Space Discontinuance Remove Fiber Jumpers	Per Request Per linear foot	NRFX2 NRFX3		\$2,883.10 \$18.79
722	Remove Fiber Cables	Per linear foot	NRFX4		\$14.43
	Remove VF/DS0 Cable	Per linear foot	NRFX5		\$2.60
	Remove DS1 Cable Remove DS3 Cable (Coax)	Per linear foot Per linear foot	NRFX6 NRFX7		\$4.89 \$3.57
726	Remove Timing Cable	Per Request	NRFX8		\$9.64
	Remove Power Cable-50AMP feed & below Remove Power Cable-100AMP feed & above	Per linear foot Per linear foot	NRFX9		\$24.76 \$22.73
	Remove Power Cable-100AMP feed & above Remove Cage Grounding Material	Each grounding lead & ground bar	NRFXA NRFXB		\$22.73 \$1,462.85
730	Remove Fiber Entrance Cable	Per cable removal job	NRFXC		\$1,664.00
731	Infrastructure Maps & Records	Per cable removal job	NRFXD NRFXE		\$104.00 \$104.00
732 733	Engineering Work Order Work Group Information Distribution	Per cable removal job Per cable removal job	NRFXE		\$104.00
	Restore Floor Tile – per Standard Bay	Per Standard Bay	NRFXG		\$71.79
735	Floor Restoration Contractor Trip Charge	Per trip	NRFXH		\$144.63
736 737	Restore Floor Tile	Per Non-Standard Bay	NRFXJ		\$81.53
	RATES AND CHARGES FOR				
	SPACE REASSIGNMENT/RESTENCILING				_
	Application Fee Project Management Fee – Space Reassignment	Per Request Per Request	NRFXK NRFXL		\$503.95 \$2,883.10
	Restencil DS0/DSL Block	Per 100 pair block	NRFXM		\$15.33
	Restencil DS1 Block	Per 28 DS1s	NRFXN		\$6.02
	Restencil DS3 Coax Cable Restencil Fiber Cable Block	Per cable Per 12 pair cable	NRFXO NRFXP		\$4.90 \$91.95
	Restencil Fiber Jumper Block	Per 4 jumpers	NRFXQ		\$61.30
	Restencil Power and tag cables	Per 1-4 feeds	NRFXR		\$107.28
	Restencil Timing Source and tag cable Timing Record Book Update	Per cable Per element	NRFXS NRFXT		\$122.60 \$45.98
	Interconnection Records Update	Per element	NRFXU		\$296.61
	Power Records Update	Per element	NRFXV		\$355.94
752 753	Vendor Engineering	Per Space Reassignment job	NRFXW		\$711.88
	RATES AND CHARGES FOR				
	POWER REDUCTION (CABLE REMOVAL)				
	Application Fee Project Management Fee – Power Reduction(cable removal)	Per Request Per Request	NRFXX NRFXY		\$503.95 \$2,220.45
	Remove Power Cable-50AMP feed & below	Per linear foot	NRFXZ		\$24.76
	Remove Power Cable-100AMP feed & above	Per linear foot	NRFY1		\$22.73
760 761	RATES AND CHARGES FOR				
	POWER REDUCTION (REFUSING ONLY)				
763	Application Fee	Per Request	NRFY2		\$503.95
	Project Management Fee – Power Refusing Only Project Management Fee – Power Refusing Only	50AMP A&B feeds & below 100AMP A&B feeds & above	NRFY3 NRFY4		\$1,562.80 \$2,004.57
	Power Fuse Reductions on Company BDFB	50AMP A&B feeds & below	NRFY5		\$367.81
767	Restencil Power and tag cables	Per 1-4 feeds	NRFY6		\$107.28
768 769	Power Records Update Vendor Engineering	Per element Per Space Reassignment job	NRFY7 NRFY8		\$355.94 \$711.88
	Power Fuse Reductions on Power Board	100AMP A&B feeds & above	NRFY9		\$490.41
771	Restencil Power and tag cables	Per 1-4 feeds	NRFYA		\$107.28
772 773	Power Records Update Vendor Engineering	Per element Per Space Reassignment job	NRFYB NRFYC		\$355.94 \$711.88
774	vender Engineening	1 or opace (teassignment job	NIXI IC		ψ/11.00
775	RATES AND CHARGES FOR				
	INTERCONNECTION TERMINATION REDUCTION	Des Descript	MBEVE		# F00.05
	Application Fee Project Management Fee – Interconnection Cable Reduction	Per Request Per Request	NRFYD NRFYE		\$503.95 \$2,441.33
779	Remove VF/DS0 Cable	Per linear foot	NRFYF		\$2.60
	Remove DS1 Cable	Per linear foot	NRFYG		\$4.89
	Remove DS3 Cable (Coax) Remove Fiber Cables	Per linear foot Per linear foot	NRFYH NRFYJ		\$3.57 \$14.43
	Remove Fiber Jumpers	Per linear foot	NRFYK		\$18.79

Line	Change/U pdate	Service		Rate Elements	USOCs	Recurring Rate	Nonrecurring Rate First	Nonrecurring Rate Additional
1		NETWORK ELEMENTS		D'accessor (a construction of the constructio	NDDND	N1/A	A 74.45	Φ 05.70
2		Local Loops	**	Disconnect Loop from inside wiring, per NID	NRBND	N/A		
3				2-Wire Analog Zone 1 (Urban STL, KC)	U21	\$ 12.71		
4				2-Wire Analog Zone 2 (Suburban)	U21	\$ 20.71		
5				2-Wire Analog Zone 3 (Rural)	U21	\$ 33.29		
6				2-Wire Analog Zone 4 (Urban Springfield)	U21	\$ 18.23		
7				Conditioning for dB loss from 8db to 5db	UL2	\$ 6.63		
8				4-Wire Analog Zone 1 (Urban STL, KC)	U4H	\$ 19.79		
9 10			**	4-Wire Analog Zone 2 (Suburban)	U4H U4H	\$ 35.35		
				4-Wire Analog Zone 3 (Rural)		\$ 61.16		
11				4-Wire Analog Zone 4 (Urban Springfield)	U4H	\$ 30.08		
12			**	2-Wire Digital Zone 1 (Urban STL, KC)	U2Q	\$ 25.79		
13				2-Wire Digital Zone 2 (Suburban)	U2Q	\$ 42.10		
14				2-Wire Digital Zone 3 (Rural)	U2Q	\$ 58.44		
15				2-Wire Digital Zone 4 (Urban Springfield)	U2Q	\$ 41.44		
16				4-Wire Digital Zone 1 (Urban STL, KC)	U4D1X	\$ 101.18		
17			**	4-Wire Digital Zone 2 (Suburban)	U4D1X	\$ 106.06		
18			**	4-Wire Digital Zone 3 (Rural)	U4D1X	\$ 107.89		
19				4-Wire Digital Zone 4 (Urban Springfield)	U4D1X	\$ 101.39		
20			_	DS3 Loop Zone 1 (Urban STL, KS)	U4D3X	\$ 819.86		
21			_	DS3 Loop Zone 2 (Suburban)	U4D3X	\$ 1,122.13		
22			_	DS3 Loop Zone 3 (Rural)	U4D3X	\$ 1,176.81		
23			_	DS3 Loop Zone 4 (Urban Springfield)	U4D3X	\$ 1,127.98	\$ 845.75	\$ 375.03
24			_					
25		DSL Capable Loops						
26		2-Wire xDSL Loop		*PSD #1 - 2-Wire xDSL Loop - Zone 1 (Urban STL, KS)	2SLAX	\$ 12.71		
27				*PSD #1 - 2-Wire xDSL Loop - Zone 2 (Suburban)	2SLAX	\$ 20.71		
28				*PSD #1 - 2-Wire xDSL Loop - Zone 3 (Rural)	2SLAX	\$ 33.29		
29			_	*PSD #1 - 2-Wire xDSL Loop - Zone 4 (Urban Springfield)	2SLAX	\$ 18.23		
30			_	*PSD #2 - 2-Wire xDSL Loop - Zone 1 (Urban STL, KS)	2SLCX	\$ 12.71		
31			_	*PSD #2 - 2-Wire xDSL Loop - Zone 2 (Suburban)	2SLCX	\$ 20.71		
32			_	*PSD #2 - 2-Wire xDSL Loop - Zone 3 (Rural)	2SLCX	\$ 33.29		
33			_	*PSD #2 - 2-Wire xDSL Loop - Zone 4 (Urban Springfield)	2SLCX	\$ 18.23		
34			_	*PSD #3 - 2-Wire xDSL Loop - Zone 1 (Urban STL, KS)	2SLBX	\$ 12.71		
35			_	*PSD #3 - 2-Wire xDSL Loop - Zone 2 (Suburban)	2SLBX	\$ 20.71		
36			_	*PSD #3 - 2-Wire xDSL Loop - Zone 3 (Rural)	2SLBX	\$ 33.29		
37			_	*PSD #3 - 2-Wire xDSL Loop - Zone 4 (Urban Springfield)	2SLBX	\$ 18.23		
38			_	*PSD #4 - 2-Wire xDSL Loop - Zone 1 (Urban STL, KS)	2SLDX	\$ 12.71		
39			_	*PSD #4 - 2-Wire xDSL Loop - Zone 2 (Suburban)	2SLDX	\$ 20.71		
40			_	*PSD #4 - 2-Wire xDSL Loop - Zone 3 (Rural)	2SLDX	\$ 33.29		
41			_	*PSD #4 - 2-Wire xDSL Loop - Zone 4 (Urban Springfield)	2SLDX	\$ 18.23		
42			-	*PSD #5 - 2-Wire xDSL Loop - Zone 1 (Urban STL, KS)	U2F U2F	\$ 12.71		
43			_	*PSD #5 - 2-Wire xDSL Loop - Zone 2 (Suburban)	U2F	\$ 20.71		
44			_	*PSD #5 - 2-Wire xDSL Loop - Zone 3 (Rural)		\$ 33.29		
45			_	*PSD #5 - 2-Wire xDSL Loop - Zone 4 (Urban Springfield)	U2F	\$ 18.23		
46 47				*PSD #7 - 2-Wire xDSL Loop - Zone 1 (Urban STL, KS)	2SLFX	\$ 12.71		
			+	*PSD #7 - 2-Wire xDSL Loop - Zone 2 (Suburban)	2SLFX	\$ 20.71		
48 49			_	*PSD #7 - 2-Wire xDSL Loop - Zone 3 (Rural) *PSD #7 - 2-Wire xDSL Loop - Zone 4 (Urban Springfield)	2SLFX 2SLFX	\$ 33.29		
50		4-Wire xDSL Loop	_		4SL1X	\$ 18.23 \$ 19.79		
51		4-Wire XDSL Loop	_	*PSD #3 - 4-Wire xDSL Loop - Zone 1 (Urban STL, KS) *PSD #3 - 4-Wire xDSL Loop - Zone 2 (Suburban)	4SL1X 4SL1X			
			_					
52 53			_	*PSD #3 - 4-Wire xDSL Loop - Zone 3 (Rural) *PSD #3 - 4-Wire xDSL Loop - Zone 4 (Urban Springfield)	4SL1X 4SL1X	\$ 61.16		
			_		45L1X	\$ 30.08	\$ 28.77	φ 11.09
54		IDCI Carabla Lasas	_	* USOCS used for inventory purpose only	LIVEEY	A 05.70	ф гг э э	6 00.00
55		IDSL Capable Loops		IDSL Loop Zone 1 (Rural)	UY5FX	\$ 25.79	\$ 55.77	
56				IDSL Loop Zone 2 (Suburban)	UY5FX	\$ 42.10		
57				IDSL Loop Zone 3 (Urban)	UY5FX	\$ 58.44		
58				IDSL Loop Zone 4 (Urban SpringField)	UY5FX	\$ 41.44	\$ 55.77	\$ 30.22
							.]
59		Loop Qualification Process	_	Loop Qualification Process - Mechanized	NR98U	N/A		
60			1	Loop Qualification Process - Manual	NRBXU	N/A	\$ 84.15	N/

	ange/U	_				Nonrecurring Rate	
	odate	Service	Rate Elements	USOCs	Recurring Rate	First	Additional
61		DSL Conditioning Options	Removal of Repeaters	NRBXV	N/A		
62			Incremental Removal of Repeater (> than 17.5 Kft.same location/same cable)	NRBNL	N/A	\$ 358.31	
63 64			Incremental Additional Removal of Repeater (> than 17.5 Kft.same location/different cable)	NRBNP NRBXH	N/A N/A		
64			Removal of Excessive Bridged Taps and Repeaters Incremental Removal of Excessive Bridged Taps and Repeaters (>than 17.5K same	NKBAH	IN/A	\$ 121.20	\$ 48.09
65			location/same cable)	NRBTV	N/A	\$ 626.25	\$ 32.62
00			Incremental Additional Removal of Excessive Bridged Taps and Repeaters (>than 17.5K	INKDIV	IN/A	Φ 020.23	φ 32.02
66			same location/different cable)	NRBTW	N/A	\$ 240.09	\$ 32.62
67			Removal of Excessive Bridged Taps	NRBXW	N/A		
68			Incremental Removal of Excessive Bridged Taps Incremental Removal of Excessive Bridged Tap (> than 17.5 Kft.same location/same cable)	NRBNK	N/A	\$ 299.64	
00			Incremental Additional Removal of Excessive Bridged Tap (> than 17.5 Kft.same	MINDININ	19/7	ψ 200.04	Ψ 15.41
69			location/different cable)	NRBNN	N/A	\$ 98.86	\$ 15.47
70			Removal of Excessive Bridged Taps and Load Coils	NRBXF	N/A	\$ 727.20	
			Incremental Removal of Load Coil & Excessive Bridge Tap (> than 17.5 Kft.same	111.07.1		721.20	Ψ σσ.σσ
71			location/same Cable)	NRBM8	N/A	\$ 609.70	\$ 23.11
			Incremental Additional Removal of Load Coil & Excessive Bridge Tap (> than 17.5 Kft.same			*	
72			location/different Cable)	NRBM9	N/A	\$ 238.13	\$ 23.11
73			Removal of Load Coils	NRBXZ	N/A		
74			Incremental Removal of Load Coil (> than 17.5 Kft.same location/same Cable)	NRBNJ	N/A		
75			Incremental Additional Removal of Load Coil (> than 17.5 Kft.same location/different Cable)	NRBNH	N/A	\$ 139.27	
		Removal of All Bridged Tap	,				
76		(RABT) - MMP			N/A		
77			Removal of non-excessive bridged tap DSL loops >0Kft. And <17.5Kft.	NRMRJ	N/A	\$ 338.64	\$0.00
78			Removal of All Bridged Tap DSL Loops 12Kft. To 17.5Kft.	NRMRP	N/A	\$ 876.63	\$0.00
			Removal of non-excessive bridged tap DSL loops >17.5Kft DSL Loops - per element				
79			incremental	NRMRS	N/A		
80			Removal of All Bridged Tap DSL loops >17.5KFt per element incremental	NRMRM	N/A		
81		DSL Cross Connects	DSL Shielded Loop to Collocation	UXRRX	\$ 0.80	\$ 19.96	\$ 12.69
82			2-Wire DSL Non-Shielded Cross Connect to Collocation	UCX92	\$ 0.31		
83			4-Wire DSL Non-Shielded Cross Connect to Collocation	UCX94	\$ 0.31		
84		LST	LST performed on CODSLAM Loop	URCLD	N/A		N/A
85			LST performed on Sub Loop	URCLB	N/A		
86		Loop Cross Connects	2-Wire Analog Loop to Collocation	UCXC2	\$ 2.10		
87			2-Wire Analog Loop to Collocation (without testing)	UCXD2	\$ 0.31		
88			4-Wire Analog Loop to Collocation	UCXC4	\$ 4.20		
89			4-Wire Analog Loop to Collocation (without testing)	UCXD4	\$ 0.63		
90			2-Wire Digital Loop to Collocation	DXZLD	\$ 2.10		
91			2-Wire Digital Loop to Collocation (without testing)	DXZLJ UCXHX	\$ 0.31		
92 93			4-Wire Digital Loop (DS1 Loop Cross-Connect) 4-Wire Digital Loop (DS1 Loop Cross-Connect) - without testing	UDLD4	\$ 11.30 \$0.00		
94			DS1 Loop to Multiplexer with testing (EEL)	DXZLF	\$ 15.34		
95			DS1 Loop to Multiplexer (EEL) - Disconnect	NKCTD	N/A		
96			2-Wire Analog to Mux (EEL)	UCXM2	\$ 4.00		
97			4-Wire Analog to Mux (EEL)	UCXM4	\$ 5.57		
98			2-Wire Digital Loop to Mux (EEL)	UCXS2		\$ 120.82	
99			DS3 C.O. Cross Connect to Collocation	UCXBX	\$ 29.11		
100			200 City Close Common to Common to	00/12/1	20111	<u> </u>	100111
101		Sub-loop Unbundling	ECS to SAI Subloop Charge 2-Wire Analog Zone 1 (Urban STL, KS)	U6LAP	\$ 1.82	\$0.00	\$0.00
102			ECS to SAI Subloop Charge 2-Wire Analog Zone 2 (Suburban)	U6LAP	\$ 1.28	\$0.00	
103			ECS to SAI Subloop Charge 2-Wire Analog Zone 3 (Rural)	U6LAP	\$ 1.94	\$0.00	
104			ECS to SAI Subloop Charge 2-Wire Analog Zone 4 (Urban Springfield)	U6LAP	\$ 1.46	\$0.00	
105			ECS to Terminal Subloop Charge 2-Wire Analog Zone 1 (Urban STL, KC)	U6LAQ	\$ 6.02	\$0.00	\$0.00
106			ECS to Terminal Subloop Charge 2-Wire Analog Zone 2 (Suburban)	U6LAQ	\$ 10.66	\$0.00	
107			ECS to Terminal Subloop Charge 2-Wire Analog Zone 3 (Rural)	U6LAQ	\$ 14.55	\$0.00	\$0.00
108			ECS to Terminal Subloop Charge 2-Wire Analog Zone 4 (Urban Springfield)	U6LAQ	\$ 9.10	\$0.00	\$0.00
109			ECS to NID Subloop Charge 2-Wire Analog Zone 1 (Urban STL, KC)	U6LAR	\$ 13.95	\$0.00	
110			ECS to NID Subloop Charge 2-Wire Analog Zone 2 (Suburban)	U6LAR	\$ 18.16	\$0.00	\$0.00
111			ECS to NID Subloop Charge 2-Wire Analog Zone 3 (Rural)	U6LAR	\$ 21.93	\$0.00	
112			ECS to NID Subloop Charge 2-Wire Analog Zone 4 (Urban Springfield)	U6LAR	\$ 16.61	\$0.00	\$0.00
113			SAI to Terminal Subloop Charge 2-Wire Analog Zone 1 (Urban STL, KC)	U6LAS	\$ 4.73	\$0.00	\$0.00
114			SAI to Terminal Subloop Charge 2-Wire Analog Zone 2 (Suburban)	U6LAS	\$ 9.86	\$0.00	
115			SAI to Terminal Subloop Charge 2-Wire Analog Zone 3 (Rural)	U6LAS	\$ 13.19	\$0.00	\$0.00

Line	Change/U pdate	Service	Rate Elements	USOCs	Recurring Rate	Nonrecurring Rate First	Nonrecurring Rate Additional
116	puate	OCI VICC	SAI to Terminal Subloop Charge 2-Wire Analog Zone 4 (Urban Springfield)	U6LAS	\$ 8.14	\$0.00	
117			SAI to NID Subloop Charge 2-Wire Analog Zone 1 (Urban STL, KC)	U6LAT	\$ 12.66	\$0.00	
118			SAI to NID Subloop Charge 2-Wire Analog Zone 2 (Suburban)	U6LAT	\$ 17.36		
119			SAI to NID Subloop Charge 2-Wire Analog Zone 3 (Rural)	U6LAT	\$ 20.57	\$0.00	
120			SAI to NID Subloop Charge 2-Wire Analog Zone 4 (Urban Springfield)	U6LAT	\$ 15.66	\$0.00	
121			Terminal to NID Subloop Charge 2-Wire Analog Zone 1 (Urban STL, KC)	U6LAU	\$ 8.07	\$0.00	\$0.0
122			Terminal to NID Subloop Charge 2-Wire Analog Zone 2 (Suburban)	U6LAU	\$ 7.64	\$0.00	
123			Terminal to NID Subloop Charge 2-Wire Analog Zone 3 (Rural)	U6LAU	\$ 7.51	\$0.00	\$0.0
124			Terminal to NID Subloop Charge 2-Wire Analog Zone 4 (Urban Springfield)	U6LAU	\$ 7.65	\$0.00	\$0.0
125			ECS to SAI Subloop Charge 4-Wire Analog Zone 1 (Urban STL, KC)	U6LEP	\$ 3.64	\$0.00	\$0.0
126			ECS to SAI Subloop Charge 4-Wire Analog Zone 2 (Suburban)	U6LEP	\$ 2.56	\$0.00	
127			ECS to SAI Subloop Charge 4-Wire Analog Zone 3 (Rural)	U6LEP	\$ 3.87	\$0.00	
128			ECS to SAI Subloop Charge 4-Wire Analog Zone 4 (Urban Springfield)	U6LEP	\$ 2.92	\$0.00	
129			ECS to Terminal Subloop Charge 4-Wire Analog Zone 1 (Urban STL, KC)	U6LEQ	\$ 12.04	\$0.00	
130			ECS to Terminal Subloop Charge 4-Wire Analog Zone 2 (Suburban)	U6LEQ	\$ 21.32	\$0.00	
131			ECS to Terminal Subloop Charge 4-Wire Analog Zone 3 (Rural)	U6LEQ	\$ 29.10		
132			ECS to Terminal Subloop Charge 4-Wire Analog Zone 4 (Urban Springfield)	U6LEQ	\$ 18.20	\$0.00	
133			ECS to NID Subloop Charge 4-Wire Analog Zone 1 (Urban STL, KC)	U6LER	\$ 24.88		
134			ECS to NID Subloop Charge 4-Wire Analog Zone 2 (Suburban)	U6LER	\$ 34.17		
135			ECS to NID Subloop Charge 4-Wire Analog Zone 3 (Rural)	U6LER	\$ 41.95	\$0.00	
136			ECS to NID Subloop Charge 4-Wire Analog Zone 4 (Urban Springfield)	U6LER	\$ 31.04	\$0.00	
137			SAI to Terminal Subloop Charge 4-Wire Analog Zone 1 (Urban STL, KC)	U6LES	\$ 9.46		
138			SAI to Terminal Subloop Charge 4-Wire Analog Zone 2 (Suburban)	U6LES	\$ 19.72	\$0.00	
139			SAI to Terminal Subloop Charge 4-Wire Analog Zone 3 (Rural)	U6LES	\$ 26.39		
140			SAI to Terminal Subloop Charge 4-Wire Analog Zone 4 (Urban Springfield)	U6LES	\$ 16.29	\$0.00	
141			SAI to NID Subloop Charge 4-Wire Analog Zone 1 (Urban STL, KC)	U6LET	\$ 22.30		
142			SAI to NID Subloop Charge 4-Wire Analog Zone 2 (Suburban)	U6LET	\$ 32.57	\$0.00	
143			SAI to NID Subloop Charge 4-Wire Analog Zone 3 (Rural)	U6LET	\$ 39.24	\$0.00	
144			SAI to NID Subloop Charge 4-Wire Analog Zone 4 (Urban Springfield)	U6LET	\$ 29.14	\$0.00	
145			Terminal to NID Subloop Charge 4-Wire Analog Zone 1 (Urban STL, KC)	U6LEU	\$ 13.13		
146			Terminal to NID Subloop Charge 4-Wire Analog Zone 2 (Suburban)	U6LEU	\$ 13.13		
147			Terminal to NID Subloop Charge 4-Wire Analog Zone 3 (Rural)	U6LEU	\$ 13.13		
148 149			Terminal to NID Subloop Charge 4-Wire Analog Zone 4 (Urban Springfield)	U6LEU U6LCP	\$ 13.13 \$ 1.78		
150			ECS to SAI Subloop Charge 2-Wire DSL Zone 1 (Urban STL, KC)	U6LCP			
151			ECS to SAI Subloop Charge 2-Wire DSL Zone 2 (Suburban) ECS to SAI Subloop Charge 2-Wire DSL Zone 3 (Rural)	U6LCP	\$ 1.28 \$ 1.89		
152			ECS to SAI Subloop Charge 2-Wire DSL Zone 3 (Kurai) ECS to SAI Subloop Charge 2-Wire DSL Zone 4 (Urban Springfield)	U6LCP	\$ 1.43	\$0.00	
153			ECS to SAN Subloop Charge 2-Wire DSL Zone 4 (Orban Springhed)	U6LCQ	\$ 5.97	\$0.00	
154			ECS to Terminal Subloop Charge 2-Wire DSL Zone 1 (Global STE, RC)	U6LCQ	\$ 10.66	\$0.00	
155			ECS to Terminal Subloop Charge 2-Wire DSL Zone 3 (Rural)	U6LCQ	\$ 14.51	\$0.00	
156			ECS to Terminal Subloop Charge 2-Wire DSL Zone 4 (Urban Springfield)	U6LCQ	\$ 9.07	\$0.00	
157			ECS to NID Subloop Charge 2-Wire DSL Zone 1 (Urban STL, KC)	U6LCR	\$ 13.91	\$0.00	
158			ECS to NID Subloop Charge 2-Wire DSL Zone 2 (Suburban)	U6LCR	\$ 18.16		
159			ECS to NID Subloop Charge 2-Wire DSL Zone 3 (Rural)	U6LCR	\$ 21.88		
160			ECS to NID Subloop Charge 2-Wire DSL Zone 4 (Urban Springfield)	U6LCR	\$ 16.58	\$0.00	
161			SAI to Terminal Subloop Charge 2-Wire DSL Zone 1 (Urban STL, KC)	U6LCS	\$ 4.68		
162			SAI to Terminal Subloop Charge 2-Wire DSL Zone 2 (Suburban)	U6LCS	\$ 9.86		
163			SAI to Terminal Subloop Charge 2-Wire DSL Zone 3 (Rural)	U6LCS	\$ 13.15		
164			SAI to Terminal Subloop Charge 2-Wire DSL Zone 4 (Urban Springfield)	U6LCS	\$ 8.12	\$0.00	\$0.0
165			SAI to NID Subloop Charge 2-Wire DSL Zone 1 (Urban STL, KC)	U6LCT	\$ 12.62	\$0.00	
166			SAI to NID Subloop Charge 2-Wire DSL Zone 2 (Suburban)	U6LCT	\$ 17.35	\$0.00	\$0.0
167			SAI to NID Subloop Charge 2-Wire DSL Zone 3 (Rural)	U6LCT	\$ 20.53	\$0.00	
168			SAI to NID Subloop Charge 2-Wire DSL Zone 4 (Urban Springfield)	U6LCT	\$ 15.63	\$0.00	
169	ĺ		Terminal to NID Subloop Charge 2-Wire DSL Zone 1 (Urban STL, KC)	U6LCU	\$ 8.07	\$0.00	\$0.0
170	ĺ		Terminal to NID Subloop Charge 2-Wire DSL Zone 2 (Suburban)	U6LCU	\$ 7.64	\$0.00	\$0.0
171			Terminal to NID Subloop Charge 2-Wire DSL Zone 3 (Rural)	U6LCU	\$ 7.51	\$0.00	\$0.0
172	ĺ		Terminal to NID Subloop Charge 2-Wire DSL Zone 4 (Urban Springfield)	U6LCU	\$ 7.65	\$0.00	
173	ĺ		ECS to SAI Subloop Charge 4-Wire DSL Zone 1 (Urban STL, KC)	U6LGP	\$ 3.55		
174	ĺ		ECS to SAI Subloop Charge 4-Wire DSL Zone 2 (Suburban)	U6LGP	\$ 2.56		
175			ECS to SAI Subloop Charge 4-Wire DSL Zone 3 (Rural)	U6LGP	\$ 3.79		
176			ECS to SAI Subloop Charge 4-Wire DSL Zone 4 (Urban Springfield)	U6LGP	\$ 2.87	\$0.00	
177			ECS to Terminal Subloop Charge 4-Wire DSL Zone 1 (Urban STL, KC)	U6LGQ	\$ 11.95	\$0.00	
178			ECS to Terminal Subloop Charge 4-Wire DSL Zone 2 (Suburban)	U6LGQ	\$ 21.31		

	Change/U					Nonrecurring Rate	
Line	pdate	Service	Rate Elements	USOCs	Recurring Rate	First	Additional
179			ECS to Terminal Subloop Charge 4-Wire DSL Zone 3 (Rural)	U6LGQ	\$ 29.02	\$0.00	
180			ECS to Terminal Subloop Charge 4-Wire DSL Zone 4 (Urban Springfield)	U6LGQ	\$ 18.14	\$0.00	
181			ECS to NID Subloop Charge 4-Wire DSL Zone 1 (Urban STL, KC)	U6LGR	\$ 24.79	\$0.00	
182 183			ECS to NID Subloop Charge 4-Wire DSL Zone 2 (Suburban) ECS to NID Subloop Charge 4-Wire DSL Zone 3 (Rural)	U6LGR U6LGR	\$ 34.16 \$ 41.87	\$0.00 \$0.00	
			ECS to NID Subloop Charge 4-Wire DSL Zone 3 (Rurai) ECS to NID Subloop Charge 4-Wire DSL Zone 4 (Urban Springfield)	U6LGR			
184 185			SAI to Terminal Subloop Charge 4-Wire DSL Zone 1 (Urban STL, KC)	U6LGR	\$ 30.99 \$ 9.37	\$0.00 \$0.00	
186			SAI to Terminal Subloop Charge 4-Wire DSL Zone 1 (Orban STL, RC) SAI to Terminal Subloop Charge 4-Wire DSL Zone 2 (Suburban)	U6LGS	\$ 19.71	\$0.00	
187			SAI to Terminal Subloop Charge 4-Wire DSL Zone 2 (Suburbarr) SAI to Terminal Subloop Charge 4-Wire DSL Zone 3 (Rural)	U6LGS	\$ 26.31	\$0.00	
188			SAI to Terminal Subloop Charge 4-Wire DSL Zone 4 (Urban Springfield)	U6LGS	\$ 16.24	\$0.00	
189			SAI to NID Subloop Charge 4-Wire DSL Zone 1 (Urban STL, KC)	U6LGT	\$ 22.21	\$0.00	
190			SAI to NID Subloop Charge 4-Wire DSL Zone 2 (Suburban)	U6LGT	\$ 32.56	\$0.00	
191			SAI to NID Subloop Charge 4-Wire DSL Zone 3 (Rural)	U6LGT	\$ 39.15	\$0.00	
192			SAI to NID Subloop Charge 4-Wire DSL Zone 4 (Urban Springfield)	U6LGT	\$ 29.09	\$0.00	
193			Terminal to NID Subloop Charge 4-Wire DSL Zone 1 (Urban STL, KC)	U6LGU	\$ 13.13	\$0.00	
194			Terminal to NID Subloop Charge 4-Wire DSL Zone 2 (Suburban)	U6LGU	\$ 13.13	\$0.00	\$0.00
195			Terminal to NID Subloop Charge 4-Wire DSL Zone 3 (Rural)	U6LGU	\$ 13.13	\$0.00	\$0.00
196			Terminal to NID Subloop Charge 4-Wire DSL Zone 4 (Urban Springfield)	U6LGU	\$ 13.13	\$0.00	\$0.00
197		Subloop Cross Connects	Subloop Cross Connect 2-Wire Analog Non-Central Office Originating	UKCV2	N/A		
198			Subloop Cross Connect 4-Wire Analog Non-Central Office Originating	UKCV4	N/A		
199			Subloop Cross Connect 2-Wire DSL Non-Central Office Originating	UKCZ2	N/A		
200			Subloop Cross Connect 4-Wire DSL Non-Central Office Originating	UKCZ4	N/A	\$ 426.72	\$ 162.73
		Cross Connects to Point of					
201		Access (POA)	2-Wire Analog Loop to POA - Method 1	UXRA1	\$ 1.15	\$ 88.25	
202			2-Wire Analog Loop to POA - Method 2	UXRA2	\$ 1.20		
203			2-Wire Analog Loop to POA - Method 3	UXRA3	\$ 1.20		
204			4-Wire Analog Loop to POA - Method 1	UXRB1	\$ 1.55		
205 206			4-Wire Analog Loop to POA - Method 2 4-Wire Analog Loop to POA - Method 3	UXRB2 UXRB3	\$ 1.60		
				UXRB3 UXRC1	\$ 1.60		
207 208			2-Wire Digital Loop to POA - Method 1 2-Wire Digital Loop to POA - Method 2	UXRC2	\$ 1.15 \$ 1.20		
209			2-Wire Digital Loop to POA - Method 2	UXRC3	\$ 1.20		
210			4-Wire Digital Loop to POA - Method 1	UXRD1	\$ 1.55		
211			4-Wire Digital Loop to POA - Method 2	UXRD2	\$ 1.60		
212			4-Wire Digital Loop to POA - Method 3	UXRD3	\$ 1.60		
213			Dedicated Transport to POA: DS1 - Method 1	UXRQ1	\$ 12.30	N/A	
214			Dedicated Transport to POA: DS1 - Method 2	UXRQ2	\$ 12.35	N/A	
215			Dedicated Transport to POA: DS1 - Method 3	UXRQ3	\$ 12.35	N/A	N/A
			· ·	under			
216			Dedicated Transport to POA: DS3 - Method 1	development	ICB	ICE	ICE
			·	under			
217			Dedicated Transport to POA: DS3 - Method 2	development	ICB	ICE	ICE
				under			
218			Dedicated Transport to POA: DS3 - Method 3	development	ICB	ICE	ICE
219							
220							
221							
000		Interconnection Dedicated					
222		Transport			1		-
223			D015 - 5 199				
224			DS1 Entrance Facilities		\$ 78.39	A 004.05	6 407.40
225 226			Zone 1 - Install Zone 1 - Disconnect		\$ 78.39	\$ 261.35 \$ 118.42	
227			Zone 1 - Disconnect Zone 2 - Install		\$ 80.10		
228			Zone 2 - Install Zone 2 - Disconnect		φ 80.10	\$ 261.35 \$ 118.42	
229			Zone 2 - Disconnect Zone 3 - Install		\$ 83.80		
230			Zone 3 - Iristali Zone 3 - Disconnect		y 03.00	\$ 118.42	
231			Zone 4 - Install		\$ 78.70		
232			Zone 4 - Disconnect		7 70.70	\$ 118.42	
233			DS3 Entrance Facilities		1	110.42	17.04
234			Zone 1 - Install		\$ 180.48	\$ 256.36	\$ 92.36
235			Zone 1 - Disconnect			\$ 141.40	
236			Zone 2 - Install		\$ 198.10		

Line	Change/U pdate	Service	Rate Elements	USOCs	Recurring Rate	Nonrecurring Rate First	Nonrecurring Rate Additional
237			Zone 2 - Disconnect			\$ 141.40	\$ 35.07
238			Zone 3 - Install		\$ 287.97	\$ 256.36	\$ 92.36
239			Zone 3 - Disconnect			\$ 141.40	
240			Zone 4 - Install		\$ 181.54		\$ 92.36
241			Zone 4 - Disconnect			\$ 141.40	\$ 35.07
242		D II (17)	DT D041 + (" T + F + AN" - T + (" + AN" - T + (" + AN" - T + AN" - T + AN" - T + AND -			A 455.05	A 001.05
243 244		Dedicated Transport (DT)	DT-DS1 Interoffice Transport, First Mile - Zone 1 (Urban STL, KC)	ULNHS ULNHS			\$ 291.05 \$ 291.05
245			DT-DS1 Interoffice Transport, First Mile - Zone 2 (Suburban) DT-DS1 Interoffice Transport, First Mile - Zone 3 (Rural)	ULNHS	\$ 151.55 \$ 279.30		
246			DT-DS1 Interoffice Transport, First Mile - Zone 3 (Kurar) DT-DS1 Interoffice Transport, First Mile - Zone 4 (Urban Springfield)	ULNHS	\$ 111.45		
247			DT-DS1 Interoffice Transport, First Mile - Interzone	ULNHS	\$ 200.10		
248			DT-DS1 Interoffice Transport, Each Additional Mile - Zone 1 (Urban STL, KC)	ULNHS	\$ 3.10	N/A	W/A
249			DT-DS1 Interoffice Transport, Each Additional Mile - Zone 2 (Suburban)	ULNHS	\$ 8.75	N/A	N/A
250			DT-DS1 Interoffice Transport, Each Additional Mile - Zone 3 (Rural)	ULNHS	\$ 14.55	N/A	N/A
251			DT-DS1 Interoffice Transport, Each Additional Mile - Zone 4 (Urban Springfield)	ULNHS	\$ 3.10	N/A	N/A
252			DT-DS1 Interoffice Transport, Each Additional Mile - Interzone	ULNHS	\$ 4.80	N/A	N/A
253			DT-DS3 Interoffice Transport, First Mile - Zone 1 (Urban STL, KC)	ULNJS	\$ 1,389.45		
254			DT-DS3 Interoffice Transport, First Mile - Zone 2 (Suburban)	ULNJS	\$ 2,783.40		
255			DT-DS3 Interoffice Transport, First Mile - Zone 3 (Rural)	ULNJS	\$ 3,384.95		
256			DT-DS3 Interoffice Transport, First Mile - Zone 4 (Urban Springfield)	ULNJS	\$ 1,389.45		
257			DT-DS3 Interoffice Transport, First Mile - Interzone	ULNJS	\$ 3,288.30		\$ 332.75
258			DT-DS3 Interoffice Transport, Each Additional Mile - Zone 1 (Urban STL, KC)	ULNJS	\$ 81.80	N/A	N/A
259 260			DT-DS3 Interoffice Transport, Each Additional Mile - Zone 2 (Suburban)	ULNJS ULNJS	\$ 304.75 \$ 312.90	N/A N/A	N/A N/A
261			DT-DS3 Interoffice Transport, Each Additional Mile - Zone 3 (Rural) DT-DS3 Interoffice Transport, Each Additional Mile - Zone 4 (Urban Springfield)	ULNJS	\$ 312.90	N/A N/A	
262			DT-DS3 Interoffice Transport, Each Additional Mile - Zone 4 (Orban Springheid)	ULNJS	\$ 124.45	N/A	N/A
		Dedicated Transport Cross					·
263		Connect	DS1 to Collocation	DXZTA	7	\$ 96.88	
264			DS1 to Collocation - Disconnect	NKCTE	N/A		
265 266		Multiploving	DS3 to Collocation DS1 to VG	UCXJX UM4BX	\$ 39.55 \$ 199.60		
267		Multiplexing	DS3 to DS1	UM4AX	\$ 712.05		
268		Dark Fiber	Dark Fiber -Interoffice per strand	ULYCX	\$ 712.05		\$ 924.15 \$ 1.653.68
69		Dark i ibei	Dark Fiber - Interoffice per foot Zone 1(Urban STL, KS)	ULNCF	\$ 0.001250	Ψ 1,055.00 N/A	Ψ 1,033.00 N/A
70			Dark Fiber - Interoffice per foot Zone 2 (Suburban)	ULNCF	\$ 0.004020	N/A	N/A
271			Dark Fiber - Interoffice per foot Zone 3 (Rural)	ULNCF	\$ 0.007790	N/A	N/A
272			Dark Fiber - Interoffice per foot Zone 4 Urban (Springfield)	ULNCF	\$ 0.001280	N/A	N/A
273			Dark Fiber Cross Connect - Interoffice	UKCJX	\$ 6.87	\$ 81.04	\$ 81.04
274			Dark Fiber - Interoffice Inquiry	NR9D6	N/A		
75		Routine Modifications	Routine Modifications of Existing Facilities	N3RUE	N/A	ICB	N/A
76		800 Database	Toll Free Database Query	Not Applicable	\$ 0.000445	N/A	N/A
77 78		Consider Order Charges	Call Handling and Destination Manual New - Simple	Not Applicable NRBUQ	\$ 0.000054 N/A	N/A \$ 69.70	N/A N/A
79		Service Order Charges	Manual Change - Simple	NRBUO	N/A N/A		N/A
180			Manual Record - Simple	NRBUU	N/A		N/A
81			Manual Disconnect - Simple	NRBUW	N/A		N/A
82			Manual Expedited - Simple	NRMV1	N/A		N/A
283			Manual Customer Not Ready - Simple	NRMV5	N/A	\$ 69.70	N/A
84			Manual Due Date Change or Cancellation - Simple	NRMV3	N/A	\$ 69.70	N/A
285			Manual New - Complex	NRBUR	N/A		N/A
86			Manual Change - Complex	NRBUP	N/A		N/A
287			Manual Record - Complex	NRBUV	N/A		N/A
88			Manual Disconnect - Complex	NRBUX	N/A		N/A
89 90			Manual Expedited - Complex Manual Customer Not Boady, Compley	NRMV2 NRMV6	N/A N/A		N/A N/A
90			Manual Customer Not Ready - Complex Manual Due Date Change or Cancellation - Complex	NRMV6 NRMV4	N/A N/A		N/A N/A
92			Electronic New - Simple	NRWV4 NR9W2	N/A N/A		N/A
93			Electronic New - Simple Electronic New - Complex	NRBAW	N/A		N/A
94			Electronic New - Complex Electronic Change - Simple	NR9GG	N/A		N/A
95			Electronic Change - Complex	NR9G8	N/A		N/A
296			Electronic Record - Simple	NR9GU	N/A		N/A
297			Electronic Record - Complex	NR9G7	N/A		N/A
298			Electronic Disconnect - Simple	NR9GZ	N/A		N/A

	Change/U					Nonrecurring Rate	Nonrecurring Rate
Line	pdate	Service	Rate Elements	USOCs	Recurring Rate	First	Additional
299			Electronic Disconnect - Complex	NR9G9	N/A		N/A
300			Electronic Expedited - Simple	NRMV7	N/A		
301			Electronic Expedited - Complex	NRMVX	N/A		N/A
302			Electronic Customer Not Ready - Simple	NRMV9	N/A		N/A
303			Electronic Customer Not Ready - Complex	NRMVY	N/A		N/A
304			Electronic Due Date Change or Cancellation - Simple	NRMV8	N/A		N/A
305			Electronic Due Date Change or Cancellation - Complex	NRMVZ	N/A		N/A
306			PIC Change Charge	NRBL9	N/A	\$ 5.00	N/A
307		OTHER	Discotom, Assistance (DA) manuall	771100/771104	r 0.40	N1/A	NI/
308 309		Directory Assistance	Directory Assistance (DA) - per call Directory Assistance Call Completion (DACC) - per call	ZZUO3/ZZUO4 ZZUO7	\$ 0.40 \$ 0.15	N/A N/A	
310			National Directory Assistance (NDA)	ZZUO5/ZZUO6		N/A	
311			Directory Assistance Non-Pub Emergency Service	Not Applicable	\$ 2.00	N/A	
312			Directory Assistance - Branding - Initial/Subsequent Load	NRBDG	N/A		
313			Directory Assistance - Branding Per call	ZZUCB	\$ 0.03	N/A	
314			Directory Assistance - Rate Reference Initial Load	NRBDL	N/A		N/A
315			Directory Assistance - Rate Reference Subsequent Load	NRBDM	N/A		N/A
316			Directory Assistance Listings (DAL)-Initial Load, per listing	Not Applicable	N/A	\$ 0.0585	N/A
317			Directory Assistance Listings (DAL)-Update, per listing	Not Applicable	N/A		N/A
318			Directory Assistance Listings (DAL)-Non-Pub Emergency Message Service	Not Applicable	\$ 2.10	N/A	N/A
319			Business Category Search (BCS)	ZZUOB	\$ 0.65	N/A	N/A
320			Reverse Directory Assistance (RDA)	ZZUO8/ZZUO9		N/A	
321		Operator Services	Operated Services - Fully Automated Call Processing (Per completed automated call)	ZZUO1	\$ 0.15	N/A	
322			Operator Services - Operator Assisted Call Processing (Per work second)	ZZUO2	\$ 0.03	N/A	
323			Operator Services - Branding Initial/Subsequent Load	NRBDG	N/A		
324			Operator Services - Branding Per call	ZZUCB	\$ 0.03	N/A	
325			Operator Services-Rate Reference - Initial	NRBDL	N/A	,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,	
326			Operator Services - Rate Reference - Subsequent Load	NRBDM	N/A		N/A
327		Emergency Services	For each DS0 E911 Trunk Terminated		\$ 58.00		
328		Miscellaneous	NXX Migration - Migration Charge per NXX	Not Applicable	N/A	\$ 10,000.00	N/A
329			Provision of Message Detail a.k.a. Daily Usage File (DUF)	ASBS	\$0.00	N/A	
330		BCR	Per interstate local message	Not Applicable	\$ 0.050	N/A	
331			Per local message	Not Applicable	\$ 0.080	N/A	
332		Hosting	Billable Message Records and /or access usage records - per Record Charge	Not Applicable	\$ 0.003	N/A	
333			Hosting: Per Record Charge For Full Status RAO Company-Hosting Network Company	Not Applicable	\$ 0.002	N/A	
334			Hosting: Per Record Charge For Full Status RAO Company-National CMDS Network	Not Applicable	\$ 0.005	N/A	
335			Hosting: Per Record Charge For Non-Full Status RAO Company-National CMDS Network	Not Applicable	\$ 0.007 \$ 0.010	N/A N/A	
336 337		Clearinghouse	Hosting: Per Record Charge For Non-Full Status RAO Company-Hosting Company Network CH processing charge for service - per originated CH record	Not Applicable Not Applicable	\$ 0.010	N/A	N// N//
338		Clearinghouse	CH billing message - per message	Not Applicable	\$ 0.020	N/A	
339		Maintenance of Service	Basic Time - per half hour	MVV	0.030 N/A		
340	ľ	Viaintenance of Gervice	Overtime - per half hour	MVV	N/A		
341			Premium Time - per half hour	MVV	N/A		
342	-	Time and Materials Charges	Basic Time - per half hour	ALK. ALT. ALH	N/A		
343		Time and materials emarges	Overtime - per half hour	ALK, ALT, ALH	N/A		
344			Premium Time - per half hour	ALK, ALT, ALH	N/A		
345					Annual Rates		
346		Poles and Duct	Poles (\$/attachment/yr.)* ##		\$ 1.82	N/A	N/A
347		(Structure)				N/A	
348			Per Foot Conduit Occupancy Fees ##			N/A	
349			Full Duct (\$/ft/yr.)		\$ 0.50	N/A	
350			Half Duct (\$/ft/yr)		\$ 0.25	N/A	N/A
351				ļ	ļ		
			*For (1) each one foot of usable space, or fraction thereof, occupied and (2) each additional one foot of				
352			space, or fraction thereof, rendered unusable by the attachment's presence.	1	1		
353			## Note: All pole and conduit license foce are for a period of any user form larger A the December	1	1		
354			## Note: All pole and conduit license fees are for a period of one year from January 1 thru December	1	1		
355			Effective January 1, 2005 and billable semi-annually in advance in January and July of each year.	-	-		
356			New rates will be communicated to CLEC no later than November 1st for the succeeding year.				
357			inew rates will be communicated to OLEO no later than November 1st for the succeeding year.	1	 		
358			Contract Administration Fee	 	 	\$ 125.00	N/A
			Administrative Record-Keeping Fee	-	-	\$ 125.00	N/A

Line	Change/U pdate	Service	Rate Elements	USOCs	Rec	curring Rate	Nonrecurring Rate First	Nonrecurring Rate Additional
360	P 33333		Unauthorized Attachment Fee			3	5 Times the Annual Rate per Pole	
							5 Times the Annual Rate	
361			Unauthorized Occupancy Fee				per Conduit Foot	
362		TO ANOTE OF DIVIOR						
363 364		TRANSIT SERVICE						
365		+	Tandem Switching					
366			Duration charge, per MOU	USAGE	\$	0.001231		
367			Suranon shargo, per mos	00/102	<u> </u>	0.00.20.		
368			Tandem Transport Termination					
369			Termination MOU Zone 1	USAGE	\$	0.0001550		
370			Termination MOU Zone 2	USAGE	\$	0.0002320		
371			Termination MOU Zone 3	USAGE	\$	0.0002460		
372			Termination MOU Zone 4	USAGE	\$	0.0001320		
373			Termination MOU Interzone	USAGE	\$	0.0002710		
374 375			Touriers Transport Facility Milesus					
375			Tandem Transport Facility Mileage Facility per Mile, per MOU Zone 1	USAGE	\$	0.0000016		
377			Facility per lylle, per lyloo zone i	USAGE	φ	0.0000016		
378		+	Facility per Mile, per MOU Zone 2	USAGE	\$	0.0000057		
379			radiny per mile; per mee zene z	00/102	1	0.000000		
380			Facility per Mile, per MOU Zone 3	USAGE	\$	0.0000117		
381								
382			Facility per Mile, per MOU Zone 4	USAGE	\$	0.0000008		
383								
384			Facility per Mile, per MOU Interzone	USAGE	\$	0.0000030		
385			Towns (Tout Constitution The Towns (Park in a decimal and a second of the Tout on Only below					
			Transit Traffic Service – The Transit Rate is a derived rate comprised of the Tandem Switching Rate + the Tandem Transport Facility Mileage Charge (utilizing 14 mile average) + the Tandem					
386			Transport Termination rate					
387		+	Transport Termination rate					
388								
389		INTERCARRIER COMPENSATION						
390			Rate for All ISP-Bound and Section 251(b)(5) Traffic as per FCC 01-131, per MOU	ZZUR2	\$	0.0007	N/A	N/A
391								
392		*	* The Parties acknowledge and agree that, subject to the terms and conditions stated he					
393			arbitrated rates, terms and conditions set forth in the Appendix Pricing UNE, Schedule			ent		
394 395			based upon statutes, orders, rules and/or regulations issued by federal and state legis regulatory agencies, specifically including, but not limited to, the Missouri Public Servi			tho		
396			Consolidated Arbitration, Docket Nos. TO-97-40/TO-97-67, TO-98-115. These statutes, of	rdere rules and r	equilation	ne .		
397			are the subject of various current appeals, and subsequent appeals may also be taken					
398			rules and regulations. The Parties recognize and agree that, in the event of any amend		l co, or ac.	,		
399			Telecommunications Act of 1996, or any administrative, regulatory, legislative or judici		nion or o	other		
400			legal action, (collectively, "legal actions") which revises or modifies the Parties' rights					
401			to any matters contained in this Interconnection Agreement ("a subsequent development					
402			invalidating or modifying the Interconnection Agreement approved in Docket TO-97-67					
403			provisions of this Agreement cited above shall be deemed to be automatically modified					
404		 	be consistent with such subsequent development. By executing this document, neithe					
405 406			contest the validity of any law, rule, court or regulatory decision or order or other requ contained in this contract, nor is any Party waiving its right to argue in the future that a					
406		 	decision or other requirement should be revised, eliminated or modified. In no event sl					
408		 	such rates, terms and conditions beyond the period of time AT&T Missouri is obligated					
409		 	conditions to the Party who originally arbitrated such provisions.					
410								
411					RESALE	DISCOUNTS		
412			BUSINESS			RECURRING	NON-RECURRING	
413			LOCAL EXCHANGE SERVICE					
414			Business 1 Party			19.20%	19.20%	N/A
415			Business - Multi-Line Hunting			19.20%	19.20%	N/A
416			Business Measured			19.20%	19.20%	N/A
417			Business Measured (HTG Class of Service)		1	19.20%	19.20%	N/A
418	I			1			Î .	

Change/U Line pdate	Service	Rate Elements USOCs	Recurring Rate	Nonrecurring Rate First	Nonrecurring Rate Additional
419		EXPANDED LOCAL CALLING			
420		Mandatory EAS	19.20%	19.20%	N/A
421		Optional Metropolitan Calling Area	19.20%	19.20%	N/A
422					
423		VERTICAL SERVICES			
424		Auto Redial	19.20%	19.20%	N/A
425		Call Blocker	19.20%	19.20%	N/
426		Call Forwarding	19.20%	19.20%	
427 428		Call Forwarding - Busy Line Call Forwarding - Busy Line/Don't Answer	19.20%	19.20% 19.20%	N/. N/.
429		Call Forwarding - Busy Line/Don't Answer Call Forwarding - Don't Answer	19.20% 19.20%	19.20%	N/.
430		Call Return	19.20%	19.20%	N/.
431		Call Trace	19.20%	19.20%	N/.
432		Call Waiting	19.20%	19.20%	N/.
433		Calling Name	19.20%	19.20%	N/
434		Calling Number	19.20%	19.20%	N/A
435		ComCall®	19.20%	19.20%	N/A
436		Personalized Ring (1 dependent number)	19.20%	19.20%	N//
437		Personalized Ring (2 dependent numbers - 1st number)	19.20%	19.20%	N//
438		Personalized Ring (2 dependent numbers - 2nd number)	19.20%	19.20%	N/A
439		Priority Call	19.20%	19.20%	N/A
440		Remote Access to Call Forwarding	19.20%	19.20%	N/A
441		Selective Call Forwarding	19.20%	19.20%	N/A
442		Simultaneous Call Forwarding	19.20%	19.20%	N/A
443		Speed Calling 8	19.20%	19.20%	N/A
444		Speed Calling 30	19.20%	19.20%	N/A
445 446		Three Way Calling	19.20%	19.20%	N/A
447		DID			
448		DID (First Block of 100 - Category 1)	19.20%	19.20%	N/A
449		DID (First Block of 10 - Category 1)	19.20%	19.20%	N/A
450		DID (Ea. adl. block of 10 after first 10 - Category 1)	19.20%	19.20%	N/A
451		DID (Ea. adl. block of 100 after first 100 - Category 2)	19.20%	19.20%	N/A
452		DID (Ea. adl. block of 10 assigned over 1st 100 - Category 2)	19.20%	19.20%	N/A
453		DID (with Multifrequency)	19.20%	19.20%	N/A
454		DID (with Dual-Tone Multifrequency)	19.20%	19.20%	N/A
455		DID (1st 10 Trunks or access lines)	19.20%	19.20%	N/A
456		DID (11th thru 50th trunk or network access line)	19.20%	19.20%	N//
457		DID (51st trunk or network access line)	19.20%	19.20%	N/A
458					
459		TRUNKS			
460		Analog Trunks	19.20%	19.20%	N/A
461 462		Digital Trunks	19.20%	19.20%	N/A
463		AIN			
464		Area Wide Networking	19.20%	19.20%	N/A
465		Disaster Routing Service	19.20%	19.20%	N/A
466		Intelligent Redirectsm	19.20%	19.20%	N/A
467		Intellinumber	19.20%	19.20%	N//
468		Positive ID	19.20%	19.20%	N/
469		i danve is	10.20%	10.2070	14//
470		OTHER			
471		Bundled Telecommunications Services (e.g., the Works)	19.20%	19.20%	N/A
472		Customer Alerting Enablement	19.20%	19.20%	N/A
473		Grandfathered Services	19.20%	19.20%	N/
474		Hot Line	19.20%	19.20%	N/
475		Hunting	19.20%	19.20%	N/
476		Local Öperator Assistance Service	13.91%	13.91%	N/
477		Night Number associated with Telephone Number	19.20%	19.20%	N/
478		Night Number associated with a Terminal	19.20%	19.20%	N/
479		Promotions (Greater than 90 days)	19.20%	19.20%	N/
480		Preferred Number Service	19.20%	19.20%	N/
481		Telebranch®	19.20%	19.20%	
482		TouchTone	19.20%	19.20%	N/

Change/U					Nonrecurring Rate	Nonrecurring Rate
Line pdate	Service	Rate Elements	USOCs	Recurring Rate	First	Additional
483		Voice Dial		19.20%		N/A
484		Warm Line		19.20%	19.20%	N/A
485						
486		Data Services				
487		Gigabit Ethernet Metropolitan Area Network (GigaMAN)		19.20%	19.20%	N/A
488		PBX Trunks		19.20%	19.20%	N/A
489		Multi-Service Optical Network (MON)		19.20%	19.20%	N/A
490		OCn-PTP		19.20%	19.20%	N/A
491		DS3		19.20%	19.20%	N/A
492						
493		ISDN				
494		Digilinesm (ISDN BRI)		19.20%	19.20%	N/A
495		Select Video Plus®		19.20%	19.20%	N/A
496		Smart Trunksm (ISDN PRI)		19.20%	19.20%	N/A
497		SuperTrunk		19.20%	19.20%	N/A
498						
499		TOLL				
500		IntraLATA MTS		19.20%	19.20%	N/A
501		MaxiMizer 800®		19.20%	19.20%	N/A
502		OutWATS		19.20%	19.20%	N/A
503		800 Service		19.20%	19.20%	N/A
504						
505		OPTIONAL TOLL CALLING PLANS				
506		1+ SAVERsm		19.20%	19.20%	N/A
507		1+SAVER Direct		19.20%	19.20%	N/A
508		Community Optional Saver		19.20%	19.20%	N/A
509		Outstate Calling Area Service		19.20%	19.20%	N/A
510						
511		PLEXAR®				
512		Plexar I®		19.20%		N/A
513		Plexar II®		19.20%	19.20%	N/A
514		Plexar Custom®		19.20%	19.20%	N/A
515						
516		PRIVATE LINE				
517		Analog Private Lines		19.20%	19.20%	N/A
518		Business Video Service		19.20%	19.20%	N/A
519		Digital Loop Service		19.20%	19.20%	N/A
520		DOVLink		19.20%	19.20%	N/A
521		Foreign Exchange Service		19.20%	19.20%	N/A
522		Foreign Serving Office		19.20%	19.20%	N/A
523		Frame Relay		19.20%	19.20%	N/A
524		Group Alerting Services		19.20%	19.20%	N/A
525		MegaLink II®		19.20%	19.20%	N/A
526		MegaLink III®		19.20%	19.20%	N/A
527		MicroLink I®		19.20%	19.20%	N/A
528		MicroLink II®		19.20%	19.20%	N/A
529		MultiPoint Video		19.20%	19.20%	N/A
530		Service Loop Facility Modification Service		19.20%	19.20%	N/A
531				1		

Lino	Change/U pdate	Service	Rate Elements	USOCs	Recurring Rate	Nonrecurring Rate First	Nonrecurring Rate Additional
Line 532	paate	Service	Rate Elements		RESALE DISCOUNTS	FIRST	Additional
532			RESIDENCE		RECURRING	NON-RECURRING	
					RECURRING	NON-RECURRING	
534			Life Line and Link Up America Services		19.20%	19.20%	N/A
535 536			Residence 1 Party		19.20%	19.20%	N/A
537			Residence Measured		19.20%	19.20%	N/A
538					19.20%	19.20 /0	IN/P
539			EXPANDED LOCAL CALLING				
540			Mandatory EAS		19.20%	19.20%	N/A
541			Optional Metropolitan Calling Area		19.20%	19.20%	N/A
542							
543			VERTICAL SERVICES				
544			Auto Redial		19.20%	19.20%	N/A
545			Call Blocker		19.20%	19.20%	N/A
546			Call Forwarding		19.20%	19.20%	N/A
547			Call Forwarding - Busy Line		19.20%	19.20%	N/A
548			Call Forwarding - Busy Line/Don't Answer		19.20%	19.20%	N/A
549			Call Forwarding - Don't Answer		19.20%	19.20%	N/A
550		·	Call Return		19.20%	19.20%	N/A
551			Call Trace		19.20%	19.20%	N/A
552			Call Waiting		19.20%	19.20%	N/A
553			Calling Name		19.20%	19.20%	N/A
554			Calling Number		19.20%	19.20%	N/A
555			ComCall®		19.20%	19.20%	N/A
556			Personalized Ring (1 dependent number)		19.20%	19.20%	N/A
557			Personalized Ring (2 dependent numbers - 1st number)		19.20%	19.20%	N/A
558			Personalized Ring (2 dependent numbers - 2nd number)		19.20%	19.20%	N/A
559			Priority Call		19.20%	19.20%	N/A
560			Remote Access to Call Forwarding Selective Call Forwarding		19.20% 19.20%	19.20% 19.20%	N/A N/A
561							
562 563			Simultaneous Call Forwarding Speed Calling 8		19.20% 19.20%	19.20% 19.20%	N/A N/A
564			Three Way Calling		19.20%	19.20%	N/A N/A
565			Three way Calling		19.20%	19.20%	IN/A
566			ISDN				
567			Digiline		19.20%	19.20%	N/A
568			Diginic		15.2076	13.2070	11/7
569			OTHER				
570			Bundled Telecommunications Services (e.g., the works		19.20%	19.20%	N/A
571			Customer Alerting Enablement		19.20%	19.20%	N/A
572			Grandfathered Services		19.20%	19.20%	N/A
573			Hot Line		19.20%	19.20%	N/A
574			Promotions (Greater than 90 days)		19.20%	19.20%	N/A
575			Preferred Number Service		19.20%	19.20%	N/A
576			TouchTone		19.20%	19.20%	N/A
577			Voice Dial		19.20%	19.20%	N/A
578			Warm Line		19.20%	19.20%	N/A
579							
580					RESALE DISCOUNTS		
581			OTHER (Resale)		RECURRING	NON-RECURRING	
582							
583	 		Directory Assistance / Operator Services	+			
584			Directory Assistance 7 Operator Services		19.20%	N/A	N/A
585			Local Operator Assistance Service		19.20%	N/A	N/A
586	-		Essai Operator Assistance Service		19.2070	IN//A	IN/A
	-		OS/DA Automated Call Greeting and References / Rates		-		
587 588	-		Branding - Other - Initial/Subsequent Load, per switch	NRBDG	NA	\$1,800.00	\$1,800.00
	-		Brand and Reference/Rate Look Up, per OS/DA call	ZZUCB	\$0.03	\$1,800.00 N/A	\$1,800.00 N/A
			Rate Reference Initial Load, per state, per OCN	NRBDL	\$0.03 N/A		N/A
589			I IIVAIE IVEIEIEIUE IIIIIAI LUAU, DEI SIAIE, DEI OON	INLONE	IN/A	φυ,υυυ.υυ	IN/P
590 591			Rate Reference Subsequent Load, per state, per OCN	NRBDM	N/A	N/A	\$1,500.00

	Change/U					Nonrecurring Rate	Nonrecurring Rate
Line	pdate	Service	Rate Elements	USOCs	Recurring Rate	First	Additional
593			TOLL		_		N/A
594			Home 800sm		19.20%	19.20%	N/A
595			IntraLATA MTS		19.20%	19.20%	N/A
596							N/A
597			OPTIONAL TOLL CALLING PLANS				N/A
598			1+ SAVERsm		19.20%	19.20%	N/A
599			1+SAVER Direct		19.20%	19.20%	N/A
600			Community Optional Saver		19.20%	19.20%	N/A
601			Outstate Calling Area Service		19.20%	19.20%	N/A
602			900 Call Restriction		19.20%	19.20%	N/A
603			Access Services		0%	0%	N/A
604			Additional Directory Listings		19.20%	19.20%	N/A
605			Bill Plus		5%	5%	N/A
606			Company Initiated Suspension Service		0%	0%	N/A
607			Directory Assistance Services		13.91%	13.91%	N/A
608			Connections with Terminal Equipment and Communications Equipment		0%	0%	N/A
609			Consolidated Billing		5%	5%	
610			Construction Charges		0%	0%	N/A
611			Customer Initiated Suspension Service		0%	0%	N/A
612			Exchange Interconnection Service		0%	0%	N/A
613			Operator Services		13.91%	13.91%	N/A
614			Local Operator Assistance Service		13.91%	13.91%	N/A
615			Maintenance of Service Charges		0%	0%	N/A
616			Prepaid Calling Cards		19.20%	19.20%	N/A
617			Telecommunications Service Priority Systems		0%	0%	N/A
618			Toll Billing Exception (Billed Number Screen)		19.20%	19.20%	N/A
619			Toll Restriction		19.20%	19.20%	N/A
620			Wireless Carrier Interconnection Services		0%	0%	N/A
621							N/A
622			Electronic Billing Information Data (daily usage) per message		\$ 0.003	N/A	N/A
623							
624			Simple conversion charge per billable number		N/A		N/A
625			Electronic conversion orders per billable number		N/A	\$ 5.00	N/A
626			Complex conversion orders per billable number		N/A	\$ 125.00	N/A
627					N/A		N/A
628	l i		AT&T Missouri transmittal of CLEC end-user listing to 3rd		N/A	\$ 100.00	N/A
629			party pub, per occurrence, per dir publisher				
630							

		June 29, 2007		_	
Line	Product Type	Rate Element Description	USOC	Current Monthly Recurring Rate	Current Non- Recurring Rate (Initial)
		Rate Element Description	0300	Kale	(initial)
	CLEC-PROVISIONED FACILITIES & EQUIPMENT: CAGED REAL ESTATE				
	Site Conditioning	Per Sq. Ft. of space used by CLEC	S8FWB		\$9.28
	Safety & Security	Per Sq. Ft. of space used by CLEC	S8F4N		\$19.56
5	Floor Space Usage	Per Sq. Ft. of space used by CLEC	S8F4L	\$5.97	
	COMMON SYSTEMS				
	Common Systems - Cage PLANNING	Per Sq. Ft. of space used by CLEC	S8F4A	\$0.44	\$59.86
	Planning - Central Office	Per Sq. Ft. of space used by CLEC	S8GCA	\$0.09	\$7.55
10	Planning	Per Request	NRFCD		\$5,244.43
11	Planning - Subsequent Inter. Cabling	Per Request	NRFCE		\$2,267.04
	Planning - Subsequent Power Cabling	Per Request	NRFCF		\$2,306.10
	Planning - Subs. Inter./Power Cabling	Per Request	NRFCG		\$2,884.60
	Planning - Non-Standard	Per Request	NRFCH		\$1,436.00
	POWER PROVISIONING Power Panel:				
	50 Amp	Per Power Panel (CLEC Provided)	NONE		
	200 Amp	Per Power Panel (CLEC Provided)	NONE		
	Power Cable and Infrastructure:	i ei i owei Failei (OLLO FTOVIGEG)	NONE		
	Power Cable and Immastructure. Power Cable Rack	Per Four Power Cables or Quad	NONE		
	2-10 Amp Feeds	Per 2-10 Amp Power Feeds (CLEC Provided)	C1F31	\$0.25	\$48.23
	2-20 Amp Feeds	Per 2-20 Amp Power Feeds (CLEC Provided)	S8GF1	\$0.25	
	2-30 Amp Feeds	Per 2-30 Amp Power Feeds (CLEC Provided)	C1F32	\$0.25	\$48.23
24	2-40 Amp Feeds	Per 2-40 Amp Power Feeds (CLEC Provided)	C1F33	\$0.25	\$48.23
25	2-50 Amp Feeds	Per 2-50 Amp Power Feeds (CLEC Provided)	S8GF2	\$0.25	\$48.23
	2-100 Amp Feeds	Per 2-100 Amp Power Feeds (CLEC Provided)	S8GF3	\$0.25	\$48.23
27	Equipment Grounding:				
	Ground Cable Placement	Per Sq. Ft. of space used by CLEC	S8FCR	\$0.03	\$0.92
	DC POWER AMPERAGE CHARGE				
	HVAC	Per 10 Amps	S8GCS	\$14.62	
	Per Amp FIBER CABLE PLACEMENT	Per Amp	S8GCR	\$10.61	
	Central Office:				
	Fiber Cable	Per Fiber Cable Sheath (CLEC Vendor Pulls Cable)	S8FQ9	\$4.85	\$809.13
	Entrance Conduit	Per Fiber Cable Sheath	S8FW5	\$8.76	ψ003.10
	MISCELLANEOUS & OPTIONAL COST:	. or riber capito criteau.	00.110	ψο σ	
37	MISCELLANEOUS COSTS				
38	Timing Lead (1 pair per circuit)	Per Linear Foot, Per pair	S8F45	\$0.08	\$14.81
	Bits Timing	Based on two (2) leads per circuit	S8FQT	\$3.58	\$698.82
	Space Availability Report	Per Premise	NRFCQ		\$168.04
	Security Access / ID Cards	Per Five Cards	NRFCM		\$123.35
	Security Access / ID Cards/Expedite	Per Five Cards	NRFCN		\$203.35
	CAGE COMMON COSTS	D 0- 5- (0150id)	NDI CO		Ф Е 00
	AC Circuit Placement	Per Sq. Ft. (CLEC provides cage)	NRL6O		\$5.29
	INTERCONNECTION COSTS: ILEC TO CLEC CONNECTION				
	Voice Grade Arrangement	100 Copper Pairs (CLEC provides cable)	S8F48	\$3.86	\$156.02
	Voice Grade Arrangement	100 Shielded Pairs (CLEC provides cable)	S8FWU	\$3.86	\$156.02
	DS1 Arrangement - DCS	28 DS1 (CLEC provides cable)	S8FQM	\$295.42	\$3,105.79
	DS1 Arrangement - DSX	28 DS1 (CLEC provides cable)	S8F46	\$6.07	\$486.89
	DS3 Arrangement - DCS	1 DS3 (CLEC provides cable)	S8F47	\$115.30	\$1,809.40
	DS3 Arrangement - DSX	1 DS3 (CLEC provides cable)	S8FQN	\$5.69	\$116.67
	Fiber Arrangement	12 Fiber Pairs (CLEC provides cable)	S8FQR	\$3.58	\$698.82
	CLEC TO CLEC CONNECTION				
	Cable Racking and Hole for Optical	Per Cable	S8GFE	\$0.82	
	Cable Racking and Hole for DS1	Per Cable	S8GFF	\$0.57	
	Cable Racking and Hole for DS3	Per Cable	S8GFG	\$0.50	
	Route Design	Por 29 Circuito (CLEC provides acti-)	NRFCX	60.40	\$424.88
	Connection for DS1 Connection for DS3	Per 28 Circuits (CLEC provides cable) Per Circuit (CLEC provides cable)	S8GFH S8GFJ	\$0.18 \$0.12	
	Connection for Optical	Per Cable (CLEC provides cable) Per Cable (CLEC provides cable)	S8GFJ S8GFK	\$0.12	
	TIME SENSITIVE ACTIVITIES	i or oabic (office brovides cable)	300FR	φυ.31	
	PRE-VISITS				
	Colloc. Ser. Mgr 2nd Level	Per 1/4 Hour	NRFCR		\$23.23
	Comm. Tech - Craft	Per 1/4 Hour	NRFCS		\$19.60
66	CO Manager - 1st Level	Per 1/4 Hour	NRFCT		\$19.72
	Floor Space Planning - 1st Level	Per 1/4 Hour	NRFCU		\$19.24
	CONSTRUCTION VISITS				
	Project Manager - 1st Level	Per 1/4 Hour	NRFCV		\$19.24
70	Colloc. Ser. Mgr 2nd Level	Per 1/4 Hour	NRFCZ		\$23.23
70	3				

_		June 29, 2007			
Line	Product Type	Rate Element Description	USOC	Current Monthly Recurring Rate	Current Non- Recurring Rate (Initial)
72	AT&T-PROVISIONED FACILITIES & EQUIPMENT: CAGED				
	REAL ESTATE				
	Site Conditioning	Per Sq. Ft. of space used by CLEC	S8GCE		\$9.28
	Safety & Security	Per Sq. Ft. of space used by CLEC	S8GCF		\$19.56
	Floor Space Usage	Per Sq. Ft. of space used by CLEC	S8GCD	\$5.97	
	COMMON SYSTEMS	D 0 5 () 11 0150	2222	00.44	# 50.00
	Common Systems - Cage PLANNING	Per Sq. Ft. of space used by CLEC	S8GCG	\$0.44	\$59.86
	Planning - Central Office	Per Sq. Ft. of space used by CLEC	S8GCA	\$0.09	\$7.55
	Planning	Per Request	NRFCD	ψ0.03	\$5,244.43
	Planning - Subsequent Inter. Cabling	Per Request	NRFCE		\$2,267.04
	Planning - Subsequent Power Cabling	Per Request	NRFCF		\$2,306.10
	Planning - Subs. Inter./Power Cabling	Per Request	NRFCG		\$2,884.60
	Planning - Non-Standard	Per Request	NRFCH		\$1,436.00
	POWER PROVISIONING				
87	Power Panel:				
88	50 Amp	Per Power Panel	S8GC8	\$15.77	\$3,079.47
	200 Amp	Per Power Panel	S8GC9	\$18.75	\$3,659.46
	Power Cable and Infrastructure:				
	2-10 Amp Feeds	Per 2-10 Amp Power Feeds	C1F3A	\$5.83	
	2-20 Amp Feeds	Per 2-20 Amp Power Feeds	S8GCU	\$7.74	
	2-30 Amp Feeds	Per 2-30 Amp Power Feeds	C1F3B	\$8.35	
	2.40 Amp Feeds	Per 2-40 Amp Power Feeds	C1F3C	\$8.96	
	2-50 Amp Feeds	Per 2-50 Amp Power Feeds	S8GCV	\$9.57	
	2-100 Amp Feeds	Per 2-100 Amp Power Feeds	S8GCW	\$11.39	\$2,344.44
	Equipment Grounding:	D 0 5 (11 0150	20224	# 0.00	# 0.00
	Ground Cable Placement DC POWER AMPERAGE CHARGE	Per Sq. Ft. of space used by CLEC	S8GDA	\$0.03	\$0.92
	HVAC	Per 10 Amps	S8GCS	\$14.62	
	Per Amp	Per Amp	SSGCS	\$10.61	
	FIBER CABLE PLACEMENT	rei Allip	300CK	\$10.01	
	Central Office:				
	Fiber Cable	Per Fiber Cable Sheath	S8GDE	\$4.85	\$1,619.88
	Entrance Conduit to Vault	Per Fiber Cable Sheath	S8GDD	\$8.76	
106	MISCELLANEOUS & OPTIONAL COST:			,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,	
	MISCELLANEOUS COSTS	Dankingan Fact December	COOFIC	CO.00	C440
	Timing Lead (1 pair per circuit) Bits Timing	Per Linear Foot, Per pair	S8GEK S8GEJ	\$0.08	
	Space Availability Report	Based on two (2) leads per circuit Per Premise	NRFCQ	\$3.58	\$168.04
	Security Access / ID Cards	Per Five Cards	NRFCM		\$123.35
	Security Access / ID Cards/Expedite	Per Five Cards	NRFCN		\$203.35
	CAGE COMMON COSTS	1 CITIVE GAIGS	NAC OIL		Ψ200.00
	Cage Preparation	Per Sq. Ft. of space used by CLEC	S8GCH	\$0.27	\$19.70
	INTERCONNECTION COSTS:	. o. eq o. space accu zy e220		\$0.2 1	ψ.σ
	ILEC TO CLEC CONNECTION				
	Voice Grade Arrangement	100 Copper Pairs	S8GD4	\$4.92	\$1,027.16
	Voice Grade Arrangement	100 Shielded Pairs	S8GD5	\$4.92	
119	DS1 Arrangement - DCS	28 DS1	S8GDK	\$297.44	
	DS1 Arrangement - DSX	28 DS1	S8GDP	\$9.79	
	DS3 Arrangement - DCS	1 DS3	S8GDV	\$115.58	
	DS3 Arrangement - DSX	1 DS3	S8GDZ	\$7.14	
	Fiber Arrangement	12 Fiber Pairs (24 Fiber strands)	S8GED	\$6.55	\$1,779.78
	CLEC TO CLEC CONNECTION				
	Cable Racking and Hole for Optical	Per Cable	S8GFE	\$0.82	
	Cable Racking and Hole for DS1	Per Cable	S8GFF	\$0.57	
	Cable Racking and Hole for DS3	Per Cable	S8GFG	\$0.50	
	Route Design	Dox 20 Circuito	NRFCX	M 4 44	\$424.88
	Connection for DS1 Connection for DS3	Per 28 Circuits Per Circuit	S8GFC	\$1.41 \$1.20	
	Connection for Optical (Fiber)	Per Cable	S8GFD S8GFB	\$1.30 \$1.38	
	TIME SENSITIVE ACTIVITIES	i ei Gabie	300FB	φ1.38	φ1,404.07
	PRE-VISITS				
	Colloc. Ser. Mgr 2nd Level	Per 1/4 Hour	NRFCR		\$23.23
	Comm. Tech - Craft	Per 1/4 Hour	NRFCS		\$19.60
_	CO Manager - 1st Level	Per 1/4 Hour	NRFCT		\$19.72
137	Floor Space Planning - 1st Level	Per 1/4 Hour	NRFCU		\$19.24
	CONSTRUCTION VISITS				Ţ.J. <u>Z</u>
_	Project Manager - 1st Level	Per 1/4 Hour	NRFCV		\$19.24
	Colloc. Ser. Mgr 2nd Level	Per 1/4 Hour	NRFCZ		\$23.23
140					

Lina	Paradoust Town	Pote Flore and Population	USOC	Current Monthly Recurring	Current Non- Recurring Rate
Line	Product Type	Rate Element Description	USUC	Rate	(Initial)
	CLEC-PROVISIONED FACILITIES & EQUIPMENT: CAGELESS REAL ESTATE				
	Site Conditioning	Per Frame (Standard Bay=10 sq ft)	S8FWC		\$92.81
	Safety & Security	Per Frame (Standard Bay=10 sq ft)	S8FWG	004.04	\$195.57
	Floor Space Usage COMMON SYSTEMS	Per Frame (Standard Bay=10 sq ft)	S8F9C	\$64.21	
	Common Systems - Cageless	Per Frame (Standard Bay=10 sq ft)	S8FWE	\$9.35	\$760.45
	PLANNING				
	Planning - Central Office	Per Frame (Standard Bay=10 sq ft)	S8GCB	\$1.13	\$75.54
	Planning Planning - Subsequent Inter. Cabling	Per Request Per Request	NRFCJ NRFCE		\$4,601.93 \$2,267.04
	Planning - Subsequent Power Cabling	Per Request	NRFCF		\$2,306.10
154	Planning - Subs. Inter./Power Cabling	Per Request	NRFCG		\$2,884.60
	Planning - Non-Standard	Per Request	NRFCH		\$1,436.00
	POWER PROVISIONING Power Panel:				
	50 Amp	Per Power Panel (CLEC Provided)	NONE		
	200 Amp	Per Power Panel (CLEC Provided)	NONE		
	Power Cable and Infrastructure:	Par Four Power Cobles or Oued	NONE		
	Power Cable Rack 2-10 Amp Feeds	Per Four Power Cables or Quad Per 2-10 Amp Power Feeds (CLEC Provided)	NONE C1F34	\$0.25	\$48.23
	2-20 Amp Feeds	Per 2-20 Amp Power Feeds (CLEC Provided)	S8GF1	\$0.25	\$48.23
	2-30 Amp Feeds	Per 2-30 Amp Power Feeds (CLEC Provided)	C1F35	\$0.25	\$48.23
	2-40 Amp Feeds	Per 2-40 Amp Power Feeds (CLEC Provided)	C1F36	\$0.25	\$48.23
	2-50 Amp Feeds 2-100 Amp Feeds	Per 2-50 Amp Power Feeds (CLEC Provided) Per 2-100 Amp Power Feeds (CLEC Provided)	S8GF2 S8GF3	\$0.25 \$0.25	\$48.23 \$48.23
	Equipment Grounding:	1 Ct 2 100 / thip 1 owel 1 eeus (GEES 1 Tovideu)	00013	ψ0.23	ψ+0.20
	Ground Cable Placement	Per Frame	S8GDB	\$0.33	\$15.32
	DC POWER AMPERAGE CHARGE	D 40.0	22222	044.00	
	HVAC Per Amp	Per 10 Amps Per Amp	S8GCS S8GCR	\$14.62 \$10.61	
	CEV, HUT & Cabinets	Per 2 inch mounting space	SSGCT	\$1.27	
	FIBER CABLE PLACEMENT				
	Central Office: Fiber Cable	Day Fiber Cable Sheeth (CLFC Vander Bulle Cable)	S8FQ9	¢4.05	¢000.12
	Entrance Conduit	Per Fiber Cable Sheath (CLEC Vendor Pulls Cable) Per Fiber Cable Sheath	S8FW5	\$4.85 \$8.76	\$809.13
	CEV, HUT & Cabinets:	TOT TIBOT GUIDO CHOUNT	50. 110	φσ., σ	
	Fiber Cable Placement	Per Fiber Cable Sheath	S8GDH		\$53.58
	Entrance Conduit MISCELLANEOUS & OPTIONAL COST:	Per Fiber Cable Sheath	S8GDJ	\$2.61	
	MISCELLANEOUS & OPTIONAL COST:				
183	Timing Lead (1 pair per circuit)	Per Linear Foot, Per pair	S8F45	\$0.08	\$14.81
	Bits Timing	Based on two (2) leads per circuit	S8FQT	\$3.58	\$698.82
	Space Availability Report Security Access / ID Cards	Per Premise Per Five Cards	NRFCQ NRFCM		\$168.04 \$123.35
	Security Access / ID Cards/Expedite	Per Five Cards	NRFCN		\$203.35
	CAGELESS / POT BAY OPTIONS				*
	Standard Equipment Bay	Each (CLEC Provided)	NONE		
	Non-Standard Cabinet Bay VF/DS0 Termination Panel	Each (CLEC Provided) Each (CLEC Provided)	NONE NONE		
	VF/DS0 Termination Module	Each (CLEC Provided)	NONE		
193	DDP-1 Panel	Each (CLEC Provided)	NONE		
	DDP-1 Jack Access Card	Each (CLEC Provided)	NONE		
	DS3/STS-1 Interconnect Panel DS3 Interconnect Module	Each (CLEC Provided) Each (CLEC Provided)	NONE NONE		
	Fiber Optic Splitter Panel	Each (CLEC Provided)	NONE		
198	Fiber Termination Dual Module	Each (CLEC Provided)	NONE		
	CEV, HUT, CABINET	2 Inch Mounting Chass	60050	64.04	
	24 Foot CEV 16 Foot CEV	2 Inch Mounting Space 2 Inch Mounting Space	S8GE3 S8GE4	\$1.64 \$1.77	
	Maxi-Hut	2 Inch Mounting Space 2 Inch Mounting Space	S8GE1	\$0.77	
	Mini-Hut	2 Inch Mounting Space	S8GE2	\$1.33	
	Large Cabinet	2 Inch Mounting Space	S8GEX	\$1.63 \$2.19	
	Medium Cabinet Small Cabinet	2 Inch Mounting Space 2 Inch Mounting Space	S8GEY S8GEZ	\$2.19 \$3.29	
	INTERCONNECTION COSTS:		30022	ψ5.29	
	ILEC TO CLEC CONNECTION				
	Voice Grade Arrangement Voice Grade Arrangement	100 Copper Pairs (CLEC provides cable) 100 Shielded Pairs (CLEC provides cable)	S8F3E S8FWV	\$3.86 \$3.86	\$156.02 \$156.02
	DS1 Arrangement - DCS	28 DS1 (CLEC provides cable)	S8FWV S8F2J	\$3.86 \$295.42	
	DS1 Arrangement - DSX	28 DS1 (CLEC provides cable)	S8F2P	\$6.07	\$486.89
213	DS3 Arrangement - DCS	1 DS3 (CLEC provides cable)	S8F21	\$115.30	\$1,809.40

June 29, 2007

		June 29, 2007			
				Current Monthly Recurring	Current Non- Recurring Rate
Line		Rate Element Description	USOC	Rate	(Initial)
	DS3 Arrangement - DSX	1 DS3 (CLEC provides cable)	S8F25	\$5.69	\$116.67
	Fiber Arrangement	12 Fiber Pairs (CLEC provides cable)	S8F49	\$3.76	\$495.49
	CLEC TO CLEC CONNECTION	D O-bl-	00055	#0.00	
	Cable Racking and Hole for Optical	Per Cable	S8GFE	\$0.82	
	Cable Racking and Hele for DS1	Per Cable	S8GFF	\$0.57	
	Cable Racking and Hole for DS3	Per Cable	S8GFG	\$0.50	£404.00
	Route Design Connection for DS1	Day 20 Circuita (CLEC provides cable)	NRFCX S8GFL	\$0.18	\$424.88
	Connection for DS3	Per 28 Circuits (CLEC provides cable) Per Circuit (CLEC provides cable)	S8GFM	\$0.18	\$0.00 \$0.00
	Connection for Optical	Per Cable (CLEC provides cable)			
	PROJECT MANAGEMENT	Per Cable (CLEC provides cable)	S8GFN	\$0.31	\$0.00
	CEV, HUT & CABINET Project Coordination	Per CLEC Application	NRFCK		\$631.17
	TIME SENSITIVE ACTIVITIES	Per CLEC Application	INKFCK		φ031.17
	PRE-VISITS				
	Colloc. Ser. Mgr 2nd Level	Per 1/4 Hour	NRFCR		\$23.23
	Comm. Tech - Craft				
	CO Manager - 1st Level	Per 1/4 Hour Per 1/4 Hour	NRFCS NRFCT		\$19.60 \$19.72
		Per 1/4 Hour			
	Floor Space Planning - 1st Level	FCI I/4 FIUUI	NRFCU		\$19.24
	CONSTRUCTION VISITS Project Manager, 1st Lovel	Dor 1/4 Hour	NDECV		£40.04
	Project Manager - 1st Level	Per 1/4 Hour	NRFCV		\$19.24
	Colloc. Ser. Mgr 2nd Level	Per 1/4 Hour	NRFCZ		\$23.23
	AT&T-PROVISIONED FACILITIES & EQUIPMENT: CAGELESS				
	REAL ESTATE				
	Site Conditioning	Per Frame (Standard Bay=10 sq ft)	S8GCL		\$92.81
	Safety & Security	Per Frame (Standard Bay=10 sq ft)	S8GCN		\$195.57
	Floor Space Usage	Per Frame (Standard Bay=10 sq ft)	S8GCK	\$64.21	
	COMMON SYSTEMS				
	Common Systems - Cageless	Per Frame (Standard Bay=10 sq ft)	S8GCM	\$9.35	\$760.45
	PLANNING				
245	Planning - Central Office	Per Frame (Standard Bay=10 sq ft)	S8GCB	\$1.13	\$75.54
	Planning	Per Request	NRFCJ		\$4,601.93
247	Planning - Subsequent Inter. Cabling	Per Request	NRFCE		\$2,267.04
248	Planning - Subsequent Power Cabling	Per Request	NRFCF		\$2,306.10
249	Planning - Subs. Inter./Power Cabling	Per Request	NRFCG		\$2,884.60
250	Planning - Non-Standard	Per Request	NRFCH		\$1,436.00
	POWER PROVISIONING	·			
252	Power Panel:				
253	50 Amp	Per Power Panel	S8GC8	\$15.77	\$3,079.47
	200 Amp	Per Power Panel	S8GC9	\$18.75	\$3,659.46
255	Power Cable and Infrastructure:				
	2-10 Amp Feeds	Per 2-10 Amp Power Feeds	C1F3D	\$5.83	\$2,100.33
	2-20 Amp Feeds	Per 2-20 Amp Power Feeds	S8GCX	\$7.74	\$2,262.52
	2-30 Amp Feeds	Per 2-30 Amp Power Feeds	C1F3E	\$8.35	\$2,424.71
	2-40 Amp Feeds	Per 2-40 Amp Power Feeds	C1F3F	\$8.96	\$2,586.91
	2-50 Amp Feeds		01131		ΨΖ,500.91
					¢2 7/0 40
	•	Per 2-50 Amp Power Feeds	S8GCY	\$9.57	\$2,749.10 \$3,236.33
261	2-100 Amp Feeds	Per 2-100 Amp Power Feeds			\$2,749.10 \$3,236.32
261 262	2-100 Amp Feeds Equipment Grounding:	Per 2-100 Amp Power Feeds	S8GCY S8GCZ	\$9.57 \$11.39	\$3,236.32
261 262 263	2-100 Amp Feeds Equipment Grounding: Ground Cable Placement		S8GCY	\$9.57	
261 262 263 264	2-100 Amp Feeds Equipment Grounding: Ground Cable Placement DC POWER AMPERAGE CHARGE	Per 2-100 Amp Power Feeds Per Frame	S8GCY S8GCZ S8GDB	\$9.57 \$11.39 \$0.33	\$3,236.32
261 262 263 264 265	2-100 Amp Feeds Equipment Grounding: Ground Cable Placement DC POWER AMPERAGE CHARGE HVAC	Per 2-100 Amp Power Feeds Per Frame Per 10 Amps	S8GCY S8GCZ S8GDB	\$9.57 \$11.39 \$0.33	\$3,236.32
261 262 263 264 265 266	2-100 Amp Feeds Equipment Grounding: Ground Cable Placement DC POWER AMPERAGE CHARGE HVAC Per Amp	Per 2-100 Amp Power Feeds Per Frame Per 10 Amps Per Amp	S8GCY S8GCZ S8GDB S8GCS S8GCR	\$9.57 \$11.39 \$0.33 \$14.62 \$10.61	\$3,236.32
261 262 263 264 265 266 267	2-100 Amp Feeds Equipment Grounding: Ground Cable Placement DC POWER AMPERAGE CHARGE HVAC Per Amp CEV, HUT & Cabinets	Per 2-100 Amp Power Feeds Per Frame Per 10 Amps	S8GCY S8GCZ S8GDB	\$9.57 \$11.39 \$0.33	\$3,236.32
261 262 263 264 265 266 267 268	2-100 Amp Feeds Equipment Grounding: Ground Cable Placement DC POWER AMPERAGE CHARGE HVAC Per Amp CEV, HUT & Cabinets FIBER CABLE PLACEMENT	Per 2-100 Amp Power Feeds Per Frame Per 10 Amps Per Amp	S8GCY S8GCZ S8GDB S8GCS S8GCR	\$9.57 \$11.39 \$0.33 \$14.62 \$10.61	\$3,236.32
261 262 263 264 265 266 267 268 269	2-100 Amp Feeds Equipment Grounding: Ground Cable Placement DC POWER AMPERAGE CHARGE HVAC Per Amp CEV, HUT & Cabinets FIBER CABLE PLACEMENT Central Office:	Per 2-100 Amp Power Feeds Per Frame Per 10 Amps Per Amp Per 2 inch mounting space	S8GCY S8GCZ S8GDB S8GCS S8GCR S8GCT	\$9.57 \$11.39 \$0.33 \$14.62 \$10.61 \$1.27	\$3,236.32 \$15.32
261 262 263 264 265 266 267 268 269 270	2-100 Amp Feeds Equipment Grounding: Ground Cable Placement DC POWER AMPERAGE CHARGE HVAC Per Amp CEV, HUT & Cabinets FIBER CABLE PLACEMENT Central Office: Fiber Cable	Per 2-100 Amp Power Feeds Per Frame Per 10 Amps Per Amp Per 2 inch mounting space Per Fiber Cable Sheath	S8GCY S8GCZ S8GDB S8GCS S8GCR S8GCT	\$9.57 \$11.39 \$0.33 \$14.62 \$10.61 \$1.27	\$3,236.32
261 262 263 264 265 266 267 268 269 270 271	2-100 Amp Feeds Equipment Grounding: Ground Cable Placement DC POWER AMPERAGE CHARGE HVAC Per Amp CEV, HUT & Cabinets FIBER CABLE PLACEMENT Central Office: Fiber Cable Entrance Conduit	Per 2-100 Amp Power Feeds Per Frame Per 10 Amps Per Amp Per 2 inch mounting space	S8GCY S8GCZ S8GDB S8GCS S8GCR S8GCT	\$9.57 \$11.39 \$0.33 \$14.62 \$10.61 \$1.27	\$3,236.32 \$15.32
261 262 263 264 265 266 267 268 269 270 271	2-100 Amp Feeds Equipment Grounding: Ground Cable Placement DC POWER AMPERAGE CHARGE HVAC Per Amp CEV, HUT & Cabinets FIBER CABLE PLACEMENT Central Office: Fiber Cable Entrance Conduit CEV, HUT & Cabinets:	Per 2-100 Amp Power Feeds Per Frame Per 10 Amps Per Amp Per 2 inch mounting space Per Fiber Cable Sheath Per Fiber Cable Sheath	S8GCY S8GCZ S8GDB S8GCS S8GCR S8GCR S8GCT S8GDD	\$9.57 \$11.39 \$0.33 \$14.62 \$10.61 \$1.27	\$3,236.32 \$15.32 \$1,619.88
261 262 263 264 265 266 267 268 269 270 271 272	2-100 Amp Feeds Equipment Grounding: Ground Cable Placement DC POWER AMPERAGE CHARGE HVAC Per Amp CEV, HUT & Cabinets FIBER CABLE PLACEMENT Central Office: Fiber Cable Entrance Conduit CEV, HUT & Cabinets: Fiber Cable Placement	Per 2-100 Amp Power Feeds Per Frame Per 10 Amps Per Amp Per 2 inch mounting space Per Fiber Cable Sheath Per Fiber Cable Sheath Per Fiber Cable Sheath	S8GCY S8GCZ S8GDB S8GCS S8GCR S8GCR S8GCT S8GDD S8GDE S8GDD	\$9.57 \$11.39 \$0.33 \$14.62 \$10.61 \$1.27 \$4.85 \$8.76	\$3,236.32 \$15.32
261 262 263 264 265 266 267 268 269 270 271 272 273 274	2-100 Amp Feeds Equipment Grounding: Ground Cable Placement DC POWER AMPERAGE CHARGE HVAC Per Amp CEV, HUT & Cabinets FIBER CABLE PLACEMENT Central Office: Fiber Cable Entrance Conduit CEV, HUT & Cabinets: Fiber Cable Placement Entrance Conduit	Per 2-100 Amp Power Feeds Per Frame Per 10 Amps Per Amp Per 2 inch mounting space Per Fiber Cable Sheath Per Fiber Cable Sheath	S8GCY S8GCZ S8GDB S8GCS S8GCR S8GCR S8GCT S8GDD	\$9.57 \$11.39 \$0.33 \$14.62 \$10.61 \$1.27	\$3,236.32 \$15.32 \$1,619.88
261 262 263 264 265 266 267 268 269 270 271 272 273 274 275	2-100 Amp Feeds Equipment Grounding: Ground Cable Placement DC POWER AMPERAGE CHARGE HVAC Per Amp CEV, HUT & Cabinets FIBER CABLE PLACEMENT Central Office: Fiber Cable Entrance Conduit CEV, HUT & Cabinets: Fiber Cable Placement Entrance Conduit MISCELLANEOUS & OPTIONAL COST:	Per 2-100 Amp Power Feeds Per Frame Per 10 Amps Per Amp Per 2 inch mounting space Per Fiber Cable Sheath Per Fiber Cable Sheath Per Fiber Cable Sheath	S8GCY S8GCZ S8GDB S8GCS S8GCR S8GCR S8GCT S8GDD S8GDE S8GDD	\$9.57 \$11.39 \$0.33 \$14.62 \$10.61 \$1.27 \$4.85 \$8.76	\$3,236.32 \$15.32 \$1,619.88
261 262 263 264 265 266 267 268 269 270 271 272 273 274 275 276	2-100 Amp Feeds Equipment Grounding: Ground Cable Placement DC POWER AMPERAGE CHARGE HVAC Per Amp CEV, HUT & Cabinets FIBER CABLE PLACEMENT Central Office: Fiber Cable Entrance Conduit CEV, HUT & Cabinets: Fiber Cable Placement Entrance Conduit MISCELLANEOUS & OPTIONAL COST: MISCELLANEOUS COSTS	Per 2-100 Amp Power Feeds Per Frame Per 10 Amps Per Amp Per 2 inch mounting space Per Fiber Cable Sheath Per Fiber Cable Sheath Per Fiber Cable Sheath Per Fiber Cable Sheath	S8GCY S8GCZ S8GDB S8GCS S8GCR S8GCT S8GDD S8GDD S8GDD	\$9.57 \$11.39 \$0.33 \$14.62 \$10.61 \$1.27 \$4.85 \$8.76	\$3,236.32 \$15.32 \$1,619.88 \$53.58
261 262 263 264 265 266 267 268 269 270 271 272 273 274 275 276	2-100 Amp Feeds Equipment Grounding: Ground Cable Placement DC POWER AMPERAGE CHARGE HVAC Per Amp CEV, HUT & Cabinets FIBER CABLE PLACEMENT Central Office: Fiber Cable Entrance Conduit CEV, HUT & Cabinets: Fiber Cable Placement Entrance Conduit MISCELLANEOUS & OPTIONAL COST: MISCELLANEOUS COSTS Timing Lead (1 pair per circuit)	Per 2-100 Amp Power Feeds Per Frame Per 10 Amps Per Amp Per 2 inch mounting space Per Fiber Cable Sheath	S8GCY S8GCZ S8GCB S8GCS S8GCR S8GCT S8GDE S8GDD S8GDD S8GDH S8GDJ	\$9.57 \$11.39 \$0.33 \$14.62 \$10.61 \$1.27 \$4.85 \$8.76 \$2.61	\$3,236.32 \$15.32 \$1,619.88 \$53.58
261 262 263 264 265 266 267 268 269 270 271 272 273 274 275 276 277	2-100 Amp Feeds Equipment Grounding: Ground Cable Placement DC POWER AMPERAGE CHARGE HVAC Per Amp CEV, HUT & Cabinets FIBER CABLE PLACEMENT Central Office: Fiber Cable Entrance Conduit CEV, HUT & Cabinets: Fiber Cable Placement Entrance Conduit MISCELLANEOUS & OPTIONAL COST: MISCELLANEOUS COSTS Timing Lead (1 pair per circuit) Bits Timing	Per 2-100 Amp Power Feeds Per Frame Per 10 Amps Per Amp Per 2 inch mounting space Per Fiber Cable Sheath Per Fiber Cable Sheath Per Fiber Cable Sheath Per Fiber Cable Sheath	S8GCY S8GCZ S8GCB S8GCS S8GCR S8GCR S8GCT S8GDE S8GDE S8GDD S8GDH S8GDJ	\$9.57 \$11.39 \$0.33 \$14.62 \$10.61 \$1.27 \$4.85 \$8.76	\$3,236.32 \$15.32 \$1,619.88 \$53.58
261 262 263 264 265 266 267 268 269 270 271 272 273 274 275 276 277	2-100 Amp Feeds Equipment Grounding: Ground Cable Placement DC POWER AMPERAGE CHARGE HVAC Per Amp CEV, HUT & Cabinets FIBER CABLE PLACEMENT Central Office: Fiber Cable Entrance Conduit CEV, HUT & Cabinets: Fiber Cable Placement Entrance Conduit MISCELLANEOUS & OPTIONAL COST: MISCELLANEOUS COSTS Timing Lead (1 pair per circuit)	Per 2-100 Amp Power Feeds Per Frame Per 10 Amps Per Amp Per 2 inch mounting space Per Fiber Cable Sheath	S8GCY S8GCZ S8GCB S8GCS S8GCR S8GCT S8GDE S8GDD S8GDD S8GDH S8GDJ	\$9.57 \$11.39 \$0.33 \$14.62 \$10.61 \$1.27 \$4.85 \$8.76 \$2.61	\$3,236.33 \$15.33 \$1,619.84 \$53.56
261 262 263 264 265 266 267 268 270 271 272 273 274 275 276 277 278 279 280	2-100 Amp Feeds Equipment Grounding: Ground Cable Placement DC POWER AMPERAGE CHARGE HVAC Per Amp CEV, HUT & Cabinets FIBER CABLE PLACEMENT Central Office: Fiber Cable Entrance Conduit CEV, HUT & Cabinets: Fiber Cable Placement Entrance Conduit MISCELLANEOUS & OPTIONAL COST: MISCELLANEOUS COSTS Timing Lead (1 pair per circuit) Bits Timing Space Availability Report Security Access / ID Cards	Per 2-100 Amp Power Feeds Per Frame Per 10 Amps Per Amp Per 2 inch mounting space Per Fiber Cable Sheath	S8GCY S8GCZ S8GCB S8GCS S8GCR S8GCR S8GCT S8GDE S8GDE S8GDD S8GDH S8GDJ	\$9.57 \$11.39 \$0.33 \$14.62 \$10.61 \$1.27 \$4.85 \$8.76 \$2.61	\$3,236.33 \$15.33 \$1,619.84 \$53.56 \$14.8* \$698.83
261 262 263 264 265 266 267 268 270 271 272 273 274 275 276 277 278 279 280	2-100 Amp Feeds Equipment Grounding: Ground Cable Placement DC POWER AMPERAGE CHARGE HVAC Per Amp CEV, HUT & Cabinets FIBER CABLE PLACEMENT Central Office: Fiber Cable Entrance Conduit CEV, HUT & Cabinets: Fiber Cable Placement Entrance Conduit MISCELLANEOUS & OPTIONAL COST: MISCELLANEOUS COSTS Timing Lead (1 pair per circuit) Bits Timing Space Availability Report Security Access / ID Cards	Per 2-100 Amp Power Feeds Per Frame Per 10 Amps Per Amp Per 2 inch mounting space Per Fiber Cable Sheath Per Fiber Cable Sheath Per Fiber Cable Sheath Per Fiber Cable Sheath Per Fiber Cable Sheath Per Fiber Cable Sheath Per Fiber Cable Sheath Per Fiber Cable Sheath Per Fiber Cable Sheath Per Fiber Cable Sheath Per Fiber Cable Sheath	S8GCY S8GCZ S8GCB S8GCS S8GCR S8GCR S8GCT S8GDD S8GDD S8GDD S8GDD S8GDJ NRFCQ	\$9.57 \$11.39 \$0.33 \$14.62 \$10.61 \$1.27 \$4.85 \$8.76 \$2.61	\$3,236.3: \$15.3: \$1,619.8i \$53.5i \$14.8 \$698.8: \$168.0
261 262 263 264 265 266 267 268 270 271 272 273 274 275 276 277 278 279 280 281	2-100 Amp Feeds Equipment Grounding: Ground Cable Placement DC POWER AMPERAGE CHARGE HVAC Per Amp CEV, HUT & Cabinets FIBER CABLE PLACEMENT Central Office: Fiber Cable Entrance Conduit CEV, HUT & Cabinets: Fiber Cable Placement Entrance Conduit MISCELLANEOUS & OPTIONAL COST: MISCELLANEOUS COSTS Timing Lead (1 pair per circuit) Bits Timing Space Availability Report Security Access / ID Cards Security Access / ID Cards/Expedite	Per 2-100 Amp Power Feeds Per Frame Per 10 Amps Per Amp Per 2 inch mounting space Per Fiber Cable Sheath Per Fiber Cable Sheath Per Fiber Cable Sheath Per Fiber Cable Sheath Per Fiber Cable Sheath Per Fiber Cable Sheath Per Fiber Cable Sheath Per Fiber Cable Sheath Per Fiber Cable Sheath Per Fiber Cable Sheath Per Fiber Cable Sheath Per Fiber Cable Sheath Per Fiber Cable Sheath Per Fiber Cable Sheath	S8GCY S8GCZ S8GCB S8GCS S8GCR S8GCR S8GCT S8GDD S8GDD S8GDD S8GDD S8GDH S8GDJ NRFCQ NRFCQ	\$9.57 \$11.39 \$0.33 \$14.62 \$10.61 \$1.27 \$4.85 \$8.76 \$2.61	\$3,236.3 \$15.3 \$1,619.8 \$53.5 \$14.8 \$698.8 \$168.0 \$123.3
261 262 263 264 265 266 267 268 270 271 272 273 274 275 276 277 278 279 280 281	2-100 Amp Feeds Equipment Grounding: Ground Cable Placement DC POWER AMPERAGE CHARGE HVAC Per Amp CEV, HUT & Cabinets FIBER CABLE PLACEMENT Central Office: Fiber Cable Entrance Conduit CEV, HUT & Cabinets: Fiber Cable Placement Entrance Conduit MISCELLANEOUS & OPTIONAL COST: MISCELLANEOUS COSTS Timing Lead (1 pair per circuit) Bits Timing Space Availability Report Security Access / ID Cards Security Access / ID Cards/Expedite CAGELESS / POT BAY OPTIONS	Per 2-100 Amp Power Feeds Per Frame Per 10 Amps Per Amp Per 2 inch mounting space Per Fiber Cable Sheath Per Fiber Cable Sheath Per Fiber Cable Sheath Per Fiber Cable Sheath Per Fiber Cable Sheath Per Fiber Cable Sheath Per Fiber Cable Sheath Per Fiber Cable Sheath Per Fiber Cable Sheath Per Fiber Cable Sheath Per Fiber Cable Sheath Per Fiber Cable Sheath Per Fiber Cable Sheath Per Fiber Cable Sheath Per Fiber Cable Sheath Per Fiber Cable Sheath	S8GCY S8GCZ S8GCZ S8GCB S8GCS S8GCR S8GCR S8GCT S8GDD S8GDD S8GDD S8GDD S8GDH S8GDJ NRFCQ NRFCM NRFCN	\$9.57 \$11.39 \$0.33 \$14.62 \$10.61 \$1.27 \$4.85 \$8.76 \$2.61	\$3,236.3 \$15.3 \$1,619.8 \$53.5 \$14.8 \$698.8 \$168.0 \$123.3 \$203.3
261 262 263 264 265 266 267 268 269 270 271 272 273 274 275 276 277 278 279 280 281 282 283	2-100 Amp Feeds Equipment Grounding: Ground Cable Placement DC POWER AMPERAGE CHARGE HVAC Per Amp CEV, HUT & Cabinets FIBER CABLE PLACEMENT Central Office: Fiber Cable Entrance Conduit CEV, HUT & Cabinets: Fiber Cable Placement Entrance Conduit MISCELLANEOUS & OPTIONAL COST: MISCELLANEOUS & COSTS Timing Lead (1 pair per circuit) Bits Timing Space Availability Report Security Access / ID Cards Security Access / ID Cards/Expedite CAGELESS / POT BAY OPTIONS Standard Equipment Bay	Per 2-100 Amp Power Feeds Per Frame Per 10 Amps Per Amp Per 2 inch mounting space Per Fiber Cable Sheath Per Fiber Cable Sheath Per Fiber Cable Sheath Per Fiber Cable Sheath Per Fiber Cable Sheath Per Fiber Cable Sheath Per Fiber Cable Sheath Per Fiber Cable Sheath Per Fiber Cable Sheath Per Fiber Cable Sheath Per Fiber Cable Sheath Per Fiber Cable Sheath Per Fiber Cable Sheath Per Fiber Cable Sheath Per Linear Foot, Per pair Based on two (2) leads per circuit Per Premise Per Five Cards Per Five Cards Each	S8GCY S8GCZ S8GCZ S8GCB S8GCS S8GCR S8GCR S8GCR S8GCR S8GDD S8GDL S8GDL S8GDL S8GDL S8GDL NRFCQ NRFCQ NRFCM NRFCN	\$9.57 \$11.39 \$0.33 \$14.62 \$10.61 \$1.27 \$4.85 \$8.76 \$2.61 \$0.08 \$3.58	\$1,619.8 \$1,619.8 \$53.5 \$14.8 \$698.8 \$162.3 \$203.3
261 262 263 264 265 266 267 268 269 270 271 272 273 274 275 276 277 280 281 282 282 283	2-100 Amp Feeds Equipment Grounding: Ground Cable Placement DC POWER AMPERAGE CHARGE HVAC Per Amp CEV, HUT & Cabinets FIBER CABLE PLACEMENT Central Office: Fiber Cable Entrance Conduit CEV, HUT & Cabinets: Fiber Cable Placement Entrance Conduit MISCELLANEOUS & OPTIONAL COST: MISCELLANEOUS COSTS Timing Lead (1 pair per circuit) Bits Timing Space Availability Report Security Access / ID Cards Security Access / ID Cards/Expedite CAGELESS / POT BAY OPTIONS	Per 2-100 Amp Power Feeds Per Frame Per 10 Amps Per Amp Per 2 inch mounting space Per Fiber Cable Sheath Per Fiber Cable Sheath Per Fiber Cable Sheath Per Fiber Cable Sheath Per Fiber Cable Sheath Per Fiber Cable Sheath Per Fiber Cable Sheath Per Fiber Cable Sheath Per Fiber Cable Sheath Per Fiber Cable Sheath Per Fiber Cable Sheath Per Fiber Cable Sheath Per Fiber Cable Sheath Per Fiber Cable Sheath Per Fiber Cable Sheath Per Fiber Cable Sheath	S8GCY S8GCZ S8GCZ S8GCB S8GCS S8GCR S8GCR S8GCT S8GDD S8GDD S8GDD S8GDD S8GDH S8GDJ NRFCQ NRFCM NRFCN	\$9.57 \$11.39 \$0.33 \$14.62 \$10.61 \$1.27 \$4.85 \$8.76 \$2.61	\$3,236.3 \$15.3 \$1,619.8 \$53.5 \$14.8 \$698.8 \$168.0 \$123.3

				Current	
				Monthly	Current Non-
				Recurring	Recurring Rate
Line	Product Type	Rate Element Description	USOC	Rate	(Initial)
	DS3/STS-1 Interconnect Panel	Each	S8GE7	\$2.38	
	DS3 Interconnect Module Fiber Optic Splitter Panel	Each Each	S8GE8	\$0.45 \$1.52	
	Fiber Termination Dual Module	Each	S8GE9 S8GFA	\$1.37	\$267.88
	CEV, HUT, CABINET	Editi	SOGFA	φ1.37	Φ201.00
	24 Foot CEV	2 Inch Mounting Space	S8GE3	\$1.64	
	16 Foot CEV	2 Inch Mounting Space	S8GE4	\$1.77	
	Maxi-Hut	2 Inch Mounting Space	S8GE1	\$0.77	
	Mini-Hut	2 Inch Mounting Space	S8GE2	\$1.33	
	Large Cabinet	2 Inch Mounting Space	S8GEX	\$1.63	
	Medium Cabinet	2 Inch Mounting Space	S8GEY	\$2.19	
	Small Cabinet	2 Inch Mounting Space	S8GEZ	\$3.29	
299	INTERCONNECTION COSTS:				
300	ILEC TO CLEC CONNECTION				
301	Voice Grade Arrangement	100 Copper Pairs	S8GD6	\$4.92	\$1,027.16
302	Voice Grade Arrangement	100 Shielded Pairs	S8GD7	\$4.92	\$1,027.16
303	DS1 Arrangement - DCS	28 DS1	S8GDL	\$297.44	\$3,613.06
	DS1 Arrangement - DSX	28 DS1	S8GDQ	\$9.79	
	DS3 Arrangement - DCS	1 DS3	S8GDW	\$115.58	
	DS3 Arrangement - DSX	1 DS3	S8GD1	\$7.14	
	Fiber Arrangement	12 Fiber Pairs (24 Fiber Strands)	S8GEE	\$6.55	\$1,779.78
	CLEC TO CLEC CONNECTION				
	Cable Racking and Hole for Optical	Per Cable	S8GFE	\$0.82	
	Cable Racking and Hole for DS1	Per Cable	S8GFF	\$0.57	
	Cable Racking and Hole for DS3	Per Cable	S8GFG	\$0.50	
	Route Design		NRFCX		\$424.88
	Connection for DS1	Per 28 Circuits	S8GFC	\$1.41	\$982.35
_	Connection for DS3	Per Circuit	S8GFD	\$1.30	
	Connection for Optical (Fiber)	Per Cable	S8GFB	\$1.38	\$1,404.07
	PROJECT MANAGEMENT				
	CEV, HUT & CABINET	D 0150 A 1' 1'	NDEOK		0004.4
318	Project Coordination TIME SENSITIVE ACTIVITIES	Per CLEC Application	NRFCK		\$631.17
	PRE-VISITS Colloc. Ser. Mgr 2nd Level	Per 1/4 Hour	NRFCR		\$23.23
	Comm. Tech - Craft	Per 1/4 Hour	NRFCS		\$19.60
	CO Manager - 1st Level	Per 1/4 Hour	NRFCT		\$19.72
	Floor Space Planning - 1st Level	Per 1/4 Hour	NRFCU		\$19.24
	CONSTRUCTION VISITS	T et 1/4 floui	NICI CO		Ψ13.25
	Project Manager - 1st Level	Per 1/4 Hour	NRFCV		\$19.24
	Colloc. Ser. Mgr 2nd Level	Per 1/4 Hour	NRFCZ		\$23.23
328	ochock con mg.r. 2.10 2010.	1 61 17 1 1 1 64			\$20.2 0
020	CLEC-PROVISIONED FACILITIES & EQUIPMENT: CAGED				
329	COMMON				
330	REAL ESTATE				
331	Site Conditioning	Per Frame (Standard Bay=10 sq ft)	S8FWC		\$92.81
332	Safety & Security	Per Frame (Standard Bay=10 sq ft)	S8FWG		\$195.57
	Floor Space Usage	Per Linear Foot	S8GCO	\$24.87	
	COMMON SYSTEMS				
335	Common Systems - Common	Per Linear Foot	S8GCP	\$3.62	\$294.37
	PLANNING				
	Planning - Central Office	Per Linear Foot	S8GCC	\$0.44	
	Planning	Per Request	NRFCJ		\$4,601.93
	Planning - Subsequent Inter. Cabling	Per Request	NRFCE		\$2,267.04
	Planning - Subsequent Power Cabling	Per Request	NRFCF		\$2,306.10
	Planning - Subs. Inter./Power Cabling	Per Request	NRFCG		\$2,884.60
	Planning - Non-Standard	Per Request	NRFCH		\$1,436.00
	POWER PROVISIONING				
	Power Panel:	Per Power Penel (CLEC provides)	NONE		
	50 Amp 200 Amp	Per Power Panel (CLEC provides)	NONE		
	Power Cable and Infrastructure:	Per Power Panel (CLEC provides)	NONE		
	Power Cable Rack	Per Four Power Cables or Quad	NONE		
	2-10 Amp Feeds	Per 2-10 Amp Power Feeds (CLEC Provided)	C1F31	\$0.25	\$48.23
	2-20 Amp Feeds	Per 2-10 Amp Power Feeds (CLEC Provided)	S8GF1	\$0.25	
	2-30 Amp Feeds	Per 2-30 Amp Power Feeds (CLEC Provided)	C1F32	\$0.25	
	2-40 Amp Feeds	Per 2-40 Amp Power Feeds (CLEC Provided)	C1F32	\$0.25	
	2-50 Amp Feeds	Per 2-50 Amp Power Feeds (CLEC Provided)	S8GF2	\$0.25	
	2-100 Amp Feeds	Per 2-100 Amp Power Feeds (CLEC Provided)	S8GF3	\$0.25	
	Equipment Grounding:	. 1. 2 . 30 / m.p . 3 . 30 1 0000 (0220 1 10 videu)	200.0	ψ0.20	ψ-τυ.Ζυ
	Ground Cable Placement	Per Linear Foot	S8GDC	\$0.13	\$5.93
	DC POWER AMPERAGE CHARGE			72.10	\$3,00
	HVAC	Per 10 Amps	S8GCS	\$14.62	
	Per Amp	Per Amp	S8GCR	\$10.61	
	· · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · ·	•			

June	29	2007
Julie	23,	2001

Line	Product Type	Rate Element Description	USOC	Current Monthly Recurring Rate	Current Non- Recurring Rate (Initial)
360	FIBER CABLE PLACEMENT Central Office:	Kate Element Description	0300	Rate	(mitial)
	Fiber Cable	Per Fiber Cable Sheath (CLEC Vendor Pulls Cable)	S8FQ9	\$4.85	\$809.13
•	Entrance Conduit	Per Fiber Cable Sheath	S8FW5	\$8.76	
	MISCELLANEOUS & OPTIONAL COST:				
	MISCELLANEOUS COSTS				
	Timing Lead (1 pair per circuit)	Per Linear Foot, Per pair Based on two (2) leads per circuit	S8F45 S8FQT	\$0.08 \$3.58	
	Bits Timing Space Availability Report	Per Premise	NRFCQ	φ3.56	\$168.04
	Security Access / ID Cards	Per Five Cards	NRFCM		\$123.35
	Security Access / ID Cards/Expedite	Per Five Cards	NRFCN		\$203.35
	CAGE COMMON COSTS				
	Cage Preparation	Per Linear Foot	S8GCJ	\$1.00	\$157.00
	INTERCONNECTION COSTS:				
	ILEC TO CLEC CONNECTION	100 Conner Daire (CLEC provides cable)	COFOE	¢2.00	\$ \$450.0°
	Voice Grade Arrangement Voice Grade Arrangement	100 Copper Pairs (CLEC provides cable) 100 Shielded Pairs (CLEC provides cable)	S8F3E S8FWV	\$3.86 \$3.86	
	DS1 Arrangement - DCS	28 DS1 (CLEC provides cable)	S8F2J	\$295.42	
	DS1 Arrangement - DSX	28 DS1 (CLEC provides cable)	S8F2P	\$6.07	
	DS3 Arrangement - DCS	1 DS3 (CLEC provides cable)	S8F21	\$115.30	
380	DS3 Arrangement - DSX	1 DS3 (CLEC provides cable)	S8F25	\$5.69	\$116.67
	Fiber Arrangement	12 Fiber Pairs (CLEC provides cable)	S8F49	\$3.76	\$495.49
	AT&T-PROVISIONED FACILITIES & EQUIPMENT: CAGED				
	COMMON REAL ESTATE	+			
	Site Conditioning	Per Bay	S8GCL		\$92.81
	Safety & Security	Per Frame	S8GCN		\$195.57
387	Floor Space Usage	Per Linear Foot	S8GCO	\$24.87	
	COMMON SYSTEMS				
	Common Systems - Common	Per Linear Foot	S8GCP	\$3.62	2 \$294.37
	PLANNING	D. I.'	22222	00.44	400.0
	Planning - Central Office Planning	Per Linear Foot Per Request	S8GCC NRFCJ	\$0.44	\$29.24 \$4,601.93
	Planning - Subsequent Inter. Cabling	Per Request	NRFCE		\$2,267.04
	Planning - Subsequent Power Cabling	Per Request	NRFCF		\$2,306.10
	Planning - Subs. Inter./Power Cabling	Per Request	NRFCG		\$2,884.60
396	Planning - Non-Standard	Per Request	NRFCH		\$1,436.00
	POWER PROVISIONING				
	Power Panel:				
	50 Amp	Per Power Panel	S8GC8	\$15.77	
	200 Amp Power Cable and Infrastructure:	Per Power Panel	S8GC9	\$18.75	\$3,659.46
	2-10 Amp Feeds	Per 2-10 Amp Power Feeds	C1F3A	\$5.83	\$1,378.83
	2-20 Amp Feeds	Per 2-20 Amp Power Feeds	S8GC1	\$7.74	
	2-30 Amp Feeds	Per 2-30 Amp Power Feeds	C1F3B	\$8.35	
405	2.40 Amp Feeds	Per 2-40 Amp Power Feeds	C1F3C	\$8.96	\$1,830.56
	2-50 Amp Feeds	Per 2-50 Amp Power Feeds	S8GC2	\$9.57	
	2-100 Amp Feeds	Per 2-100 Amp Power Feeds	S8GC3	\$11.39	\$2,344.44
	Equipment Grounding:	Der Linear Foot	00000	***	, AF 04
	Ground Cable Placement DC POWER AMPERAGE CHARGE	Per Linear Foot	S8GDC	\$0.13	\$5.93
	HVAC	Per 10 Amps	S8GCS	\$14.62	,
	Per Amp	Per Amp	S8GCR	\$10.61	
	FIBER CABLE PLACEMENT	·			
414	Central Office:				
	Fiber Cable	Per Fiber Cable Sheath	S8GDE	\$4.85	
	Entrance Conduit	Per Fiber Cable Sheath	S8GDD	\$8.76	
	MISCELLANEOUS & OPTIONAL COST:				
	MISCELLANEOUS COSTS Timing Lead (1 pair per circuit)	Per Linear Foot, Per pair	S8GEK	\$0.08	3 \$14.81
	Bits Timing	Based on two (2) leads per circuit	S8GEJ	\$3.58	
	Space Availability Report	Per Premise	NRFCQ	ψο.ου	\$168.04
	Security Access / ID Cards	Per Five Cards	NRFCM		\$123.35
	Security Access / ID Cards/Expedite	Per Five Cards	NRFCN		\$203.35
	CAGE COMMON COSTS	Por Linear Foot	89001	¢4.00	\$457.00
	Cage Preparation INTERCONNECTION COSTS:	Per Linear Foot	S8GCJ	\$1.00	\$157.00
	ILEC TO CLEC CONNECTION				<u> </u>
	Voice Grade Arrangement	100 Copper Pairs	S8GD8	\$4.92	\$1,027.16
	Voice Grade Arrangement	100 Shielded Pairs	S8GD9	\$4.92	
430	DS1 Arrangement - DCS	28 DS1	S8GDM	\$297.44	\$3,613.06
431	DS1 Arrangement - DSX	28 DS1	S8GDR	\$9.79	
122	DS3 Arrangement - DCS	1 DS3	S8GDX	\$115.58	\$2,181.5

June	29.	2007

June 29, 2007						
Line	Product Type	Rate Element Description	USOC	Current Monthly Recurring Rate	Current Non- Recurring Rate (Initial)	
	DS3 Arrangement - DSX	1 DS3	S8GD2	\$7.14	\$603.89	
	Fiber Arrangement	12 Fiber Pairs (24 Fiber Strands)	S8GEF	\$6.55	\$1,779.78	
	CLEC-PROVISIONED FACILITIES & EQUIPMENT: VIRTUAL					
	REAL ESTATE					
	Site Conditioning	Per Frame	S8FX5		\$92.81	
	Safety & Security	Per Frame	S8FX6	200.04	\$195.57	
	Floor Space Usage COMMON SYSTEMS	Per Frame	S8F62	\$28.91		
	Common Systems - Standard	Per Frame	S8F64	\$10.75		
	Common Systems - Non-Standard	Per Cabinet	S8F65	\$19.36		
	PLANNING			,		
	Planning	Per Request	NRM99		\$5,555.76	
	Planning - Subsequent Inter. Cabling	Per Request	NRMA3		\$2,224.49	
	Planning - Subsequent Power Cabling	Per Request	NRMAA		\$2,303.84	
	Planning - Subs. Inter./Power Cabling	Per Request	NRMAX		\$2,882.61	
	POWER PROVISIONING Power Cable and Infrastructure:					
	Power Cable Rack	Per Four Power Cables or Quad	NONE			
	2-10 Amp Feeds	Per 2-10 Amp Power Feeds (CLEC Provided)	C1F37	\$0.52		
453	2-20 Amp Feeds	Per 2-20 Amp Power Feeds (CLEC Provided)	S8GFO	\$0.52		
	2-30 Amp Feeds	Per 2-30 Amp Power Feeds (CLEC Provided)	C1F38	\$0.52		
	2-40 Amp Feeds	Per 2-40 Amp Power Feeds (CLEC Provided)	C1F39	\$0.52		
	2-50 Amp Feeds Equipment Grounding:	Per 2-50 Amp Power Feeds (CLEC Provided)	S8GFP	\$0.52		
	Ground Cable Placement	Per Frame	S8F69	\$0.36		
	DC POWER AMPERAGE CHARGE	1 et i fame	301 03	ψ0.50		
	HVAC	Per 10 Amps	S8FXO	\$14.62		
461	Per Amp	Per Amp	S8FXN	\$10.61		
	CEV, HUT & Cabinets	Per 2 inch mounting space	S8FXP	\$1.27		
	FIBER CABLE PLACEMENT					
	Central Office: Fiber Cable	Per Fiber Cable Sheath	S8F8F	\$11.01	\$1,971.42	
	Entrance Conduit	Per Fiber Cable Sheath	S8F8G	\$8.17	Ψ1,971.42	
	CEV, HUT & Cabinets:			757.11		
468	Fiber Cable Placement	Per Fiber Cable Sheath	S8FXQ		\$53.58	
	Entrance Conduit	Per Fiber Cable Sheath	S8FXR	\$2.61		
	MISCELLANEOUS & OPTIONAL COST: MISCELLANEOUS COSTS					
	Timing Lead (1 pair per circuit)	Per Linear Foot, Per pair	S8FXT	\$0.08	\$14.81	
	Bits Timing	Based on two (2) leads per circuit	S8FXS	\$3.58	\$698.82	
	VIRTUAL FRAME OPTIONS	\ / I		·	·	
	Standard Equipment Bay	Each (CLEC Provided)	NONE			
	CEV, HUT, CABINET			04.04		
	24 Foot CEV 16 Foot CEV	2 Inch Mounting Space 2 Inch Mounting Space	S8FXZ S8FY6	\$1.64 \$1.77		
	Maxi-Hut	2 Inch Mounting Space	S8FXX	\$0.77		
	Mini-Hut	2 Inch Mounting Space	S8FXY	\$1.33		
	Large Cabinet	2 Inch Mounting Space	S8FXU	\$1.63		
	Medium Cabinet	2 Inch Mounting Space	S8FXV	\$2.19		
	Small Cabinet INTERCONNECTION COSTS:	2 Inch Mounting Space	S8FXW	\$3.29		
	ILEC TO CLEC CONNECTION					
	Voice Grade Arrangement	100 Copper Pairs (CLEC provides cable)	S8F82	\$3.86	\$225.02	
	Voice Grade Arrangement	100 Shielded Pairs (CLEC provides cable)	S8F83	\$3.86	\$225.02	
	DS1 Arrangement - DCS	28 DS1 (CLEC provides cable)	S8F8X	\$295.42	\$3,496.22	
	DS1 Arrangement - DSX	28 DS1 (CLEC provides cable)	S8F8Y	\$6.07	\$651.13	
	DS3 Arrangement - DCS DS3 Arrangement - DSX	1 DS3 (CLEC provides cable)	S8F8Z	\$115.30 \$5.60	\$2,186.12	
_	Fiber Arrangement	1 DS3 (CLEC provides cable) 12 Fiber Pairs (CLEC provides cable)	S8F81 S8F84	\$5.69 \$10.47	\$204.42 \$152.71	
	VIRTUAL TO VIRTUAL CONNECTION	12 1 IDOI 1 GIIIO (OLLO PIOVIGES GADIE)	301 04	ψ10.47	ψ102./1	
	Cable Racking and Hole for Optical	Per Cable	S8FY7	\$0.90		
	Cable Racking and Hole for DS1	Per Cable	S8FY8	\$0.49	-	
	Cable Racking and Hole for DS3	Per Cable	S8FY9	\$0.35	A	
	Route Design Connection for DS1	Per 28 Circuits (CLEC provides cable)	NRLWF S8GFQ	\$0.41	\$463.36 \$0.00	
	Connection for DS1 Connection for DS3	Per Circuits (CLEC provides cable) Per Circuit (CLEC provides cable)	S8GFQ	\$0.41	\$0.00	
	Connection for Optical	Per Cable (CLEC provides cable)	S8GFS	\$0.81	\$0.00	
	PROJECT MANAGEMENT	, , ,				
	CEV, HUT & CABINET					
503	Project Coordination	Per CLEC Application Augment	NRFCK		\$631.17	

June 29, 2007

		Julie 29, 2007			
				Current Monthly Recurring	Current Non- Recurring Rate
Line	Product Type	Rate Element Description	USOC	Rate	(Initial)
	EQUIPMENT MAINTENANCE AND SECURITY ESCORT				
	CENTRAL OFFICE TYPE Staffed CO During Normal Business Hours	Per 1/4 Hour	NRMHK		\$15.15
	Staffed CO During Normal Business Hours	4 Hour Minium - Initial	NRMHN		\$242.35
	Staffed CO During Outside Normal Business Hours	Per 1/4 Hour - Additional	NRMJ7		\$15.15
	Not Staffed CO/RT During Normal Business Hours	Per 1/4 Hour	NRMJ8		\$15.15
	Not Staffed CO/RT During Outside Normal Business Hours	4 Hour Minium - Initial	NRMJ9		\$242.35
511	Not Staffed CO/RT During Outside Normal Business Hours	Per 1/4 Hour - Additional	NRML7		\$15.15
	CEV, HUT & CABINET				
-	Per Visit	4 Hour Minium - Initial	NRMJ9		\$242.35
	Per Visit	Per 1/4 Hour - Additional	NRML7		\$15.15
	ADDITIONAL LABOR ELEMENTS TRAINING				
	Communications Tech	Per 1/2 Hour	NRMCD		\$39.21
	CO Manager	Per 1/2 Hour	NRME9		\$39.45
	Power Engineer	Per 1/2 Hour	NRMF9		\$38.47
	Equipment Engineer	Per 1/2 Hour	NRMHJ		\$38.47
	EQUIPMENT EVALUATION COST				*
	Equipment Engineer	Per 1/2 Hour	NRMO9		\$38.47
523	TEST AND ACCEPTANCE				
_	Communications Tech	Per 1/2 Hour	NRMP2		\$39.21
525					
526	AT&T-PROVISIONED FACILITIES & EQUIPMENT: VIRTUAL				
	REAL ESTATE				
528	Site Conditioning	Per Frame	S8FX5		\$92.81
	Safety & Security	Per Frame	S8FX6		\$195.57
	Floor Space Usage	Per Frame	S8FX1	\$28.91	
	COMMON SYSTEMS				
	Common Systems - Standard	Per Frame	S8FX3	\$10.75	
	Common Systems - Non-Standard	Per Frame	S8FX4	\$19.36	
	PLANNING Planning	Par Paguart	NDMOO		¢ E EEE 76
	Planning - Subsequent Inter. Cabling	Per Request Per Request	NRM99 NRMA3		\$5,555.76 \$2,224.49
	Planning - Subsequent Power Cabling	Per Request	NRMAA		\$2,303.84
	Planning - Subs. Inter./Power Cabling	Per Request	NRMAX		\$2,882.61
	POWER PROVISIONING	. c. rioquosi			Ψ2,002.01
	Power Cable and Infrastructure:				
541	2-10 Amp Feeds	Per 2-10 Amp Power Feeds	C1F3G	\$5.83	\$1,378.83
	2-20 Amp Feeds	Per 2-20 Amp Power Feeds	S8FX7	\$7.74	\$1,570.84
	2-30 Amp Feeds	Per 2-30 Amp Power Feeds	C1F3H	\$8.35	\$1,700.70
	2.40 Amp Feeds	Per 2-40 Amp Power Feeds	C1F3J	\$8.96	\$1,830.56
	2-50 Amp Feeds	Per 2-50 Amp Power Feeds	S8FX8	\$9.57	\$1,954.85
	Equipment Grounding:	Dec 5	COEVO	#0.00	
	Ground Cable Placement DC POWER AMPERAGE CHARGE	Per Frame	S8FX9	\$0.36	
	HVAC	Per 10 Amps	S8FXO	\$14.62	
	Per Amp	Per Amp	S8FXN	\$10.61	
	CEV, HUT & Cabinets	Per 2 inch mounting space	S8FXP	\$1.27	
	FIBER CABLE PLACEMENT	<u> </u>			
553	Central Office:				
	Fiber Cable	Per Fiber Cable Sheath	S8F8F	\$11.01	\$1,971.42
	Entrance Conduit	Per Fiber Cable Sheath	S8F8G	\$8.17	
	CEV, HUT & Cabinets:				
	Fiber Cable Placement	Per Fiber Cable Sheath	S8FXQ	* 0.00	\$53.58
	Entrance Conduit MISCELLANEOUS & OPTIONAL COST:	Per Fiber Cable Sheath	S8FXR	\$2.61	
	MISCELLANEOUS & OPTIONAL COST:				
	Timing Lead (1 pair per circuit)	Per Linear Foot, Per pair	S8FXT	\$0.08	\$14.81
	Bits Timing	Based on two (2) leads per circuit	S8FXS	\$3.58	\$698.82
563	VIRTUAL FRAME OPTIONS				
	Standard Equipment Bay	Each	S8FX2	\$22.19	
	CEV, HUT, CABINET				
	24 Foot CEV	2 Inch Mounting Space	S8FXZ	\$1.64	
	16 Foot CEV	2 Inch Mounting Space	S8FY6	\$1.77	
	Maxi-Hut Mini-Hut	2 Inch Mounting Space 2 Inch Mounting Space	S8FXX S8FXY	\$0.77 \$1.33	
	Large Cabinet	2 Inch Mounting Space	S8FXU	\$1.63	
	Medium Cabinet	2 Inch Mounting Space 2 Inch Mounting Space	S8FXV	\$2.19	
	Small Cabinet	2 Inch Mounting Space	S8FXW	\$3.29	
	INTERCONNECTION COSTS:	5 -1		\$5.20	
	ILEC TO CLEC CONNECTION				
	Voice Grade Arrangement	100 Copper Pairs	S8FXC	\$4.94	\$1,481.37
576	Voice Grade Arrangement	100 Shielded Pairs	S8FXD	\$4.94	\$1,481.37

June 29, 2007

		June 29, 2007			
				Current Monthly Recurring	Current Non- Recurring Rate
Line	Product Type	Rate Element Description	USOC	Rate	(Initial)
	DS1 Arrangement - DCS	28 DS1	S8FXE	\$297.44	\$4,067.27
	DS1 Arrangement - DSX	28 DS1	S8FXF	\$9.79	
	DS3 Arrangement - DCS	1 DS3	S8FXG	\$115.59	
	DS3 Arrangement - DSX	1 DS3	S8FXH	\$7.14	\$1,058.10
	Fiber Arrangement	12 Fiber Pairs (24 Fiber Strands)	S8FXJ	\$6.55	\$1,996.19
	VIRTUAL TO VIRTUAL CONNECTION				
	Cable Racking and Hole for Optical	Per Cable	S8FY7	\$0.90	
	Cable Racking and Hole for DS1	Per Cable	S8FY8	\$0.49	
	Cable Racking and Hole for DS3	Per Cable	S8FY9	\$0.35	
	Route Design	D 00 0' ''	NRML9	00.04	\$463.36
	Connection for DS1	Per 28 Circuits	S8FXL	\$3.34	\$930.53
	Connection for DS3	Per Circuit	S8FXM	\$3.26	
	Connection for Optical	Per Cable	S8FXK	\$3.32	\$1,095.09
	PROJECT MANAGEMENT				
	CEV, HUT & CABINET	Des CLEO Application Assessed	NDEOK		ФСО4.4=
	Project Coordination	Per CLEC Application Augment	NRFCK		\$631.17
	EQUIPMENT MAINTENANCE AND SECURITY ESCORT				
	CENTRAL OFFICE TYPE	D 4/411	NIDMINI		045.45
	Staffed CO During Normal Business Hours	Per 1/4 Hour	NRMHK		\$15.15
	Staffed CO During Outside Normal Business Hours	4 Hour Minium - Initial	NRMHN		\$242.35
	Staffed CO During Outside Normal Business Hours Not Staffed CO/RT During Normal Business Hours	Per 1/4 Hour - Additional Per 1/4 Hour	NRMJ7	1	\$15.15 \$15.15
	Not Staffed CO/RT During Normal Business Hours Not Staffed CO/RT During Outside Normal Business Hours		NRMJ8		\$15.15
	Not Staffed CO/RT During Outside Normal Business Hours Not Staffed CO/RT During Outside Normal Business Hours	4 Hour Minium - Initial	NRMJ9		\$242.35
		Per 1/4 Hour - Additional	NRML7		\$15.15
	CEV, HUT & CABINET	A Lleve Minister Leistel	NDMIO		CO 40 0
	Per Visit	4 Hour Minium - Initial	NRMJ9		\$242.35
	Per Visit	Per 1/4 Hour - Additional	NRML7		\$15.15
	ADDITIONAL LABOR ELEMENTS TRAINING				
	Communications Tech	Per 1/2 Hour	NRMCD		\$39.21
	COmmunications recir	Per 1/2 Hour	NRME9		\$39.45
	Power Engineer	Per 1/2 Hour	NRMF9		\$38.47
	Equipment Engineer	Per 1/2 Hour	NRMHJ		\$38.47
	EQUIPMENT EVALUATION COST	T et 1/2 Hour	INIXIMITIO		ψ30.47
	Equipment Engineer	Per 1/2 Hour	NRMO9		\$38.47
	TEST AND ACCEPTANCE	T et 1/2 Hour	NICINIOS		ψ30.47
	Communications Tech	Per 1/2 Hour	NRMP2		\$39.21
614					700
	CLEC-PROVISIONED FACILITIES & EQUIPMENT: ADJACENT				
	ON-SITE				
	PLANNING				
	Planning - Initial	Per Request	NRFA1		\$9,268.73
	Planning - Subsequent	Per Request	NRFA2		\$1,606.77
619	REAL ESTATE				
	Land Rental	Per Square Foot	S8GEN	\$0.44	
621	POWER PROVISIONING				
	Power Cable and Infrastructure:		1		
	2-100 Amp Feeds	Per 2-100 Amp Power Feeds (CLEC provides cable)	NONE		
	2-200 Amp Feeds	Per 2-200 Amp Power Feeds (CLEC provides cable)	NONE		
	2-300 Amp Feeds	Per 2-300 Amp Power Feeds (CLEC provides cable)	NONE		
	2-400 Amp Feeds	Per 2-400 Amp Power Feeds (CLEC provides cable)	NONE		
	AC Service:		1		
	Extension of 100 Amp AC Service (Opt.)	Per Request	NRFCW		\$6,447.00
	AC Usage	Per KWH	S8GEO	\$0.05	
	DC POWER AMPERAGE CHARGE				
	Per Amp	Per Amp	S8GCR	\$10.61	
	FIBER CABLE PLACEMENT				
	Fiber Installation	Per Fiber Cable Sheath (CLEC Vendor Pulls Cable)	S8GF4	\$2.13	\$488.48
	Entrance Fiber Racking	Per Rack/Conduit Duct	S8GDG	\$1.55	
	CABLE RACK				
	DC Power Cable Rack	Per Rack	S8GEP	\$13.64	\$2,667.22
	Fiber Cable Rack	Per Rack	S8GEQ	\$20.63	
	Interconnection Arrangement (Copper) Racking	Per Rack	S8GER	\$30.63	
	CONDUIT PLACEMENT				
640	DC Power Cable Rack	Per Rack	S8GES		\$7,386.71
641	Fiber Cable Rack	Per Rack	S8GET		\$4,711.89
642	Interconnection Arrangement (Copper) Racking	Per Rack	S8GEU		\$5,545.50
	INTERCONNECTION COSTS:				·
	ILEC TO CLEC CONNECTION				
	Voice Grade Arrangement	100 Copper Pairs (CLEC provides cable)	S8F3G	\$3.86	\$156.02
	Voice Grade Arrangement	100 Shielded Pairs (CLEC provides cable)	S8FWW	\$3.86	
	DS1 Arrangement - DCS	28 DS1 (CLEC provides cable)	S8F2L	\$295.42	
	DS1 Arrangement - DSX	28 DS1 (CLEC provides cable)	S8F2R	\$6.07	\$486.89
		1 (JU. 211	Ψ0.01	ψ 100.0.

SOUTHWESTERN BELL TELEPHONE COMPANY d/b/a ATT MISSOURI COLLOCATION RATE SUMMARY June 29, 2007

		June 29, 2007			
Line	Product Type	Rate Element Description	USOC	Current Monthly Recurring Rate	Current Non- Recurring Rate (Initial)
649	DS3 Arrangement - DCS	1 DS3 (CLEC provides cable)	S8F23	\$115.30	\$1,809.40
	DS3 Arrangement - DSX	1 DS3 (CLEC provides cable)	S8F27	\$5.69	
	Fiber Arrangement	12 Fiber Pairs (CLEC provides cable)	S8F3N	\$3.76	
	ÿ	12 Fiber Fairs (CLEC provides cable)	SOFSIN	φ3.76	ф495.49
652	AT&T-PROVISIONED FACILITIES & EQUIPMENT: ADJACENT				
653	ON-SITE				
	PLANNING				
	Planning - Initial	Per Request	NRFA1		\$9,268.73
656	Planning - Subsequent	Per Request	NRFA2		\$1,606.77
	REAL ESTATE				
658	Land Rental	Per Square Foot	S8GEN	\$0.44	
659	POWER PROVISIONING				
660	Power Cable and Infrastructure:				
661	2-100 Amp Feeds	Per 2-100 Amp Power Feeds	S8GC4	\$13.84	\$7,853.86
	2-200 Amp Feeds	Per 2-200 Amp Power Feeds	S8GC5	\$13.84	\$14,584.00
663	2-300 Amp Feeds	Per 2-300 Amp Power Feeds	S8GC6	\$13.84	\$20,338.00
	2-400 Amp Feeds	Per 2-400 Amp Power Feeds	S8GC7	\$13.84	\$28,143.00
	AC Service:			,	,
	Extension of 100 Amp AC Service (Opt.)	Per Request	NRFCW		\$6,447.00
	AC Usage	Per KWH	S8GEO	\$0.05	
	DC POWER AMPERAGE CHARGE				
	Per Amp	Per Amp	S8GCR	\$10.61	
	FIBER CABLE PLACEMENT				
	Fiber Installation	Per Fiber Cable Sheath	S8GDF	\$2.13	
	Entrance Fiber Racking	Per Rack/Conduit Duct	S8GDG	\$1.55	
	CABLE RACK				
_	DC Power Cable Rack	Per Rack	S8GEP	\$13.64	\$2,667.22
675	Fiber Cable Rack	Per Rack	S8GEQ	\$20.63	
676	Interconnection Arrangement (Copper) Racking	Per Rack	S8GER	\$30.63	
	CONDUIT PLACEMENT				
678	DC Power Cable Rack	Per 2-Duct	S8GES		\$7,386.71
679	Fiber Cable Rack	Per 1-Duct	S8GET		\$4,711.89
680	Interconnection Arrangement (Copper) Racking	Per 2-Duct	S8GEU		\$5,545.50
	INTERCONNECTION COSTS:				
682	ILEC TO CLEC CONNECTION				
	Voice Grade Arrangement	100 Copper Pairs	S8GEA	\$6.19	\$1,371.93
	Voice Grade Arrangement	100 Shielded Pairs	S8GEB	\$6.19	. ,
	DS1 Arrangement - DCS	28 DS1	S8GDN	\$439.98	. ,
	DS1 Arrangement - DSX	28 DS1	S8GDS	\$35.04	. ,
	DS3 Arrangement - DCS	1 DS3	S8GDY	\$242.36	. ,
	DS3 Arrangement - DSX	1 DS3	S8GD3	\$12.36	
	Fiber Arrangement	12 Fiber Pairs(24 Fiber Strands)	S8GEG	\$8.25	
690	ÿ	12 Fiber Fallo(2 FFiber Strainas)	00020	ψ0.20	ψ0,701.22
000	CLEC-PROVISIONED FACILITIES & EQUIPMENT: ADJACENT				
691	OFF-SITE				
	PLANNING				
	Planning	Per Request	NRFA3		\$1,254.32
	CONDUIT	·			.,
	Conduit Space	Per Innerduct	S8GEW	\$1.17	
696	INTERCONNECTION COSTS:				
697	ILEC TO CLEC CONNECTION				
501			-		
301		900 DS0 (Hole, Racking, MDF) (CLEC Vendor Pulls and			i .
	Voice Grade/DS0 Arrangement	Installs Cable)	S8GF5	\$311.43	
698		Installs Cable) 28 DS1 (Hole, Racking, DCS) (CLEC Vendor Pulls and			
698	Voice Grade/DS0 Arrangement DS1 Arrangement - DCS	Installs Cable) 28 DS1 (Hole, Racking, DCS) (CLEC Vendor Pulls and Installs Cable)	S8GF5 S8GF6	\$311.43 \$439.96	
698 699	DS1 Arrangement - DCS	Installs Cable) 28 DS1 (Hole, Racking, DCS) (CLEC Vendor Pulls and Installs Cable) 28 DS1 (Hole, Racking, DSX) (CLEC Vendor Pulls and	S8GF6	\$439.96	
698 699		Installs Cable) 28 DS1 (Hole, Racking, DCS) (CLEC Vendor Pulls and Installs Cable) 28 DS1 (Hole, Racking, DSX) (CLEC Vendor Pulls and Installs Cable)			
698 699 700	DS1 Arrangement - DCS DS1 Arrangement - DSX	Installs Cable) 28 DS1 (Hole, Racking, DCS) (CLEC Vendor Pulls and Installs Cable) 28 DS1 (Hole, Racking, DSX) (CLEC Vendor Pulls and Installs Cable) 450 DS1 (Hole, Racking, MDF) (CLEC Vendor Pulls and	S8GF6 S8GF7	\$439.96 \$35.03	
698 699 700	DS1 Arrangement - DCS	Installs Cable) 28 DS1 (Hole, Racking, DCS) (CLEC Vendor Pulls and Installs Cable) 28 DS1 (Hole, Racking, DSX) (CLEC Vendor Pulls and Installs Cable) 450 DS1 (Hole, Racking, MDF) (CLEC Vendor Pulls and Installs Cable)	S8GF6	\$439.96	
698 699 700 701	DS1 Arrangement - DCS DS1 Arrangement - DSX DS1 Arrangement - MDF	Installs Cable) 28 DS1 (Hole, Racking, DCS) (CLEC Vendor Pulls and Installs Cable) 28 DS1 (Hole, Racking, DSX) (CLEC Vendor Pulls and Installs Cable) 450 DS1 (Hole, Racking, MDF) (CLEC Vendor Pulls and Installs Cable) 12 Fiber Pairs (Hole, Racking, FDF) (CLEC Vendor Pulls	S8GF6 S8GF7 S8GF8	\$439.96 \$35.03 \$311.43	
698 699 700 701 702	DS1 Arrangement - DCS DS1 Arrangement - DSX DS1 Arrangement - MDF Fiber Arrangement	Installs Cable) 28 DS1 (Hole, Racking, DCS) (CLEC Vendor Pulls and Installs Cable) 28 DS1 (Hole, Racking, DSX) (CLEC Vendor Pulls and Installs Cable) 450 DS1 (Hole, Racking, MDF) (CLEC Vendor Pulls and Installs Cable)	S8GF6 S8GF7	\$439.96 \$35.03	
698 699 700 701	DS1 Arrangement - DCS DS1 Arrangement - DSX DS1 Arrangement - MDF Fiber Arrangement	Installs Cable) 28 DS1 (Hole, Racking, DCS) (CLEC Vendor Pulls and Installs Cable) 28 DS1 (Hole, Racking, DSX) (CLEC Vendor Pulls and Installs Cable) 450 DS1 (Hole, Racking, MDF) (CLEC Vendor Pulls and Installs Cable) 12 Fiber Pairs (Hole, Racking, FDF) (CLEC Vendor Pulls	S8GF6 S8GF7 S8GF8	\$439.96 \$35.03 \$311.43	
698 699 700 701 702 703	DS1 Arrangement - DCS DS1 Arrangement - DSX DS1 Arrangement - MDF Fiber Arrangement AT&T-PROVISIONED FACILITIES & EQUIPMENT: ADJACENT	Installs Cable) 28 DS1 (Hole, Racking, DCS) (CLEC Vendor Pulls and Installs Cable) 28 DS1 (Hole, Racking, DSX) (CLEC Vendor Pulls and Installs Cable) 450 DS1 (Hole, Racking, MDF) (CLEC Vendor Pulls and Installs Cable) 12 Fiber Pairs (Hole, Racking, FDF) (CLEC Vendor Pulls	S8GF6 S8GF7 S8GF8	\$439.96 \$35.03 \$311.43	
698 699 700 701 702 703 704	DS1 Arrangement - DCS DS1 Arrangement - DSX DS1 Arrangement - MDF Fiber Arrangement AT&T-PROVISIONED FACILITIES & EQUIPMENT: ADJACENT OFF-SITE	Installs Cable) 28 DS1 (Hole, Racking, DCS) (CLEC Vendor Pulls and Installs Cable) 28 DS1 (Hole, Racking, DSX) (CLEC Vendor Pulls and Installs Cable) 450 DS1 (Hole, Racking, MDF) (CLEC Vendor Pulls and Installs Cable) 12 Fiber Pairs (Hole, Racking, FDF) (CLEC Vendor Pulls	S8GF6 S8GF7 S8GF8	\$439.96 \$35.03 \$311.43	
698 699 700 701 702 703 704 705	DS1 Arrangement - DCS DS1 Arrangement - DSX DS1 Arrangement - MDF Fiber Arrangement AT&T-PROVISIONED FACILITIES & EQUIPMENT: ADJACENT OFF-SITE PLANNING	Installs Cable) 28 DS1 (Hole, Racking, DCS) (CLEC Vendor Pulls and Installs Cable) 28 DS1 (Hole, Racking, DSX) (CLEC Vendor Pulls and Installs Cable) 450 DS1 (Hole, Racking, MDF) (CLEC Vendor Pulls and Installs Cable) 12 Fiber Pairs (Hole, Racking, FDF) (CLEC Vendor Pulls and Installs Cable)	S8GF6 S8GF7 S8GF8 S8GF9	\$439.96 \$35.03 \$311.43	
698 699 700 701 702 703 704 705 706	DS1 Arrangement - DCS DS1 Arrangement - DSX DS1 Arrangement - MDF Fiber Arrangement AT&T-PROVISIONED FACILITIES & EQUIPMENT: ADJACENT OFF-SITE PLANNING Planning	Installs Cable) 28 DS1 (Hole, Racking, DCS) (CLEC Vendor Pulls and Installs Cable) 28 DS1 (Hole, Racking, DSX) (CLEC Vendor Pulls and Installs Cable) 450 DS1 (Hole, Racking, MDF) (CLEC Vendor Pulls and Installs Cable) 12 Fiber Pairs (Hole, Racking, FDF) (CLEC Vendor Pulls	S8GF6 S8GF7 S8GF8	\$439.96 \$35.03 \$311.43	
698 699 700 701 702 703 704 705 706 707	DS1 Arrangement - DCS DS1 Arrangement - DSX DS1 Arrangement - MDF Fiber Arrangement AT&T-PROVISIONED FACILITIES & EQUIPMENT: ADJACENT OFF-SITE PLANNING Planning CONDUIT	Installs Cable) 28 DS1 (Hole, Racking, DCS) (CLEC Vendor Pulls and Installs Cable) 28 DS1 (Hole, Racking, DSX) (CLEC Vendor Pulls and Installs Cable) 450 DS1 (Hole, Racking, MDF) (CLEC Vendor Pulls and Installs Cable) 12 Fiber Pairs (Hole, Racking, FDF) (CLEC Vendor Pulls and Installs Cable) Per Request	S8GF6 S8GF7 S8GF8 S8GF9	\$439.96 \$35.03 \$311.43 \$9.02	\$1,254.32
698 699 700 701 702 703 704 705 706 707 708	DS1 Arrangement - DCS DS1 Arrangement - DSX DS1 Arrangement - MDF Fiber Arrangement AT&T-PROVISIONED FACILITIES & EQUIPMENT: ADJACENT OFF-SITE PLANNING Planning CONDUIT Conduit Space	Installs Cable) 28 DS1 (Hole, Racking, DCS) (CLEC Vendor Pulls and Installs Cable) 28 DS1 (Hole, Racking, DSX) (CLEC Vendor Pulls and Installs Cable) 450 DS1 (Hole, Racking, MDF) (CLEC Vendor Pulls and Installs Cable) 12 Fiber Pairs (Hole, Racking, FDF) (CLEC Vendor Pulls and Installs Cable)	S8GF6 S8GF7 S8GF8 S8GF9	\$439.96 \$35.03 \$311.43	\$1,254.32
698 699 700 701 702 703 704 705 706 707 708 709	DS1 Arrangement - DCS DS1 Arrangement - DSX DS1 Arrangement - MDF Fiber Arrangement AT&T-PROVISIONED FACILITIES & EQUIPMENT: ADJACENT OFF-SITE PLANNING Planning CONDUIT Conduit Space INTERCONNECTION COSTS:	Installs Cable) 28 DS1 (Hole, Racking, DCS) (CLEC Vendor Pulls and Installs Cable) 28 DS1 (Hole, Racking, DSX) (CLEC Vendor Pulls and Installs Cable) 450 DS1 (Hole, Racking, MDF) (CLEC Vendor Pulls and Installs Cable) 12 Fiber Pairs (Hole, Racking, FDF) (CLEC Vendor Pulls and Installs Cable) Per Request	S8GF6 S8GF7 S8GF8 S8GF9	\$439.96 \$35.03 \$311.43 \$9.02	\$1,254.32
698 699 700 701 702 703 704 705 706 707 708 709 710	DS1 Arrangement - DCS DS1 Arrangement - DSX DS1 Arrangement - MDF Fiber Arrangement AT&T-PROVISIONED FACILITIES & EQUIPMENT: ADJACENT OFF-SITE PLANNING Planning CONDUIT Conduit Space INTERCONNECTION COSTS: ILEC TO CLEC CONNECTION	Installs Cable) 28 DS1 (Hole, Racking, DCS) (CLEC Vendor Pulls and Installs Cable) 28 DS1 (Hole, Racking, DSX) (CLEC Vendor Pulls and Installs Cable) 450 DS1 (Hole, Racking, MDF) (CLEC Vendor Pulls and Installs Cable) 12 Fiber Pairs (Hole, Racking, FDF) (CLEC Vendor Pulls and Installs Cable) Per Request Per Innerduct	S8GF6 S8GF7 S8GF8 S8GF9 NRFA3 S8GEW	\$439.96 \$35.03 \$311.43 \$9.02	\$1,254.32
698 699 700 701 702 703 704 705 706 707 708 709 710 711	DS1 Arrangement - DCS DS1 Arrangement - DSX DS1 Arrangement - MDF Fiber Arrangement AT&T-PROVISIONED FACILITIES & EQUIPMENT: ADJACENT OFF-SITE PLANNING Planning CONDUIT Conduit Space INTERCONNECTION COSTS: ILEC TO CLEC CONNECTION Voice Grade/DS0 Arrangement	Installs Cable) 28 DS1 (Hole, Racking, DCS) (CLEC Vendor Pulls and Installs Cable) 28 DS1 (Hole, Racking, DSX) (CLEC Vendor Pulls and Installs Cable) 450 DS1 (Hole, Racking, MDF) (CLEC Vendor Pulls and Installs Cable) 12 Fiber Pairs (Hole, Racking, FDF) (CLEC Vendor Pulls and Installs Cable) Per Request Per Innerduct	S8GF6 S8GF7 S8GF8 S8GF9 NRFA3 S8GEW	\$439.96 \$35.03 \$311.43 \$9.02 \$1.17	\$1,254.32 \$485.31
698 699 700 701 702 703 704 705 706 707 708 709 710 711 712	DS1 Arrangement - DCS DS1 Arrangement - DSX DS1 Arrangement - MDF Fiber Arrangement AT&T-PROVISIONED FACILITIES & EQUIPMENT: ADJACENT OFF-SITE PLANNING Planning CONDUIT Conduit Space INTERCONNECTION COSTS: ILEC TO CLEC CONNECTION	Installs Cable) 28 DS1 (Hole, Racking, DCS) (CLEC Vendor Pulls and Installs Cable) 28 DS1 (Hole, Racking, DSX) (CLEC Vendor Pulls and Installs Cable) 450 DS1 (Hole, Racking, MDF) (CLEC Vendor Pulls and Installs Cable) 12 Fiber Pairs (Hole, Racking, FDF) (CLEC Vendor Pulls and Installs Cable) Per Request Per Innerduct	S8GF6 S8GF7 S8GF8 S8GF9 NRFA3 S8GEW	\$439.96 \$35.03 \$311.43 \$9.02	\$1,254.32 \$485.31 \$1,830.99

SOUTHWESTERN BELL TELEPHONE COMPANY d/b/a ATT MISSOURI COLLOCATION RATE SUMMARY June 29, 2007

		June 29, 2007		0	I
Line	Draduat Tuna	Data Flamont Description	usoc	Current Monthly Recurring	Current Non- Recurring Rate
Line	Product Type DS1 Arrangement - MDF	Rate Element Description 450 DS1	USOC S8GDU	Rate \$311.43	(Initial) \$485.31
	Fiber Arrangement	12 Fiber Pairs (24 Fiber Strands)	SAGEH	\$9.02	
716	Tibel Allangement	12 Tiber Fall's (24 Tiber Strands)	SOCETI	\$9.02	\$3,370.20
717	RATES AND CHARGES FOR COMPLETE SPACE DISCONTINUANCE				
	Application Fee	Per Request	NRFX1		\$503.95
720	Project Management Fee – Complete Space Discontinuance	Per Request	NRFX2		\$2,883.10
	Remove Fiber Jumpers	Per linear foot	NRFX3		\$18.79
	Remove Fiber Cables	Per linear foot	NRFX4		\$14.43
	Remove VF/DS0 Cable	Per linear foot	NRFX5		\$2.60
	Remove DS1 Cable Remove DS3 Cable (Coax)	Per linear foot Per linear foot	NRFX6 NRFX7		\$4.89 \$3.57
	Remove Timing Cable	Per Request	NRFX7		\$9.64
	Remove Power Cable-50AMP feed & below	Per linear foot	NRFX9		\$24.76
	Remove Power Cable-100AMP feed & above	Per linear foot	NRFXA		\$22.73
	Remove Cage Grounding Material	Each grounding lead & ground bar	NRFXB		\$1,462.85
	Remove Fiber Entrance Cable	Per cable removal job	NRFXC		\$1,664.00
731	Infrastructure Maps & Records	Per cable removal job	NRFXD		\$104.00
732	Engineering Work Order	Per cable removal job	NRFXE		\$104.00
733	Work Group Information Distribution	Per cable removal job	NRFXF		\$104.00
	Restore Floor Tile – per Standard Bay	Per Standard Bay	NRFXG		\$71.79
735	Floor Restoration Contractor Trip Charge	Per trip	NRFXH		\$144.63
736	Restore Floor Tile	Per Non-Standard Bay	NRFXJ		\$81.53
	RATES AND CHARGES FOR				
	SPACE REASSIGNMENT/RESTENCILING				
	Application Fee	Per Request	NRFXK		\$503.95
	Project Management Fee – Space Reassignment	Per Request	NRFXL		\$2,883.10
	Restencil DS0/DSL Block	Per 100 pair block	NRFXM		\$15.33
743	Restencil DS1 Block	Per 28 DS1s	NRFXN		\$6.02
744	Restencil DS3 Coax Cable	Per cable	NRFXO		\$4.90
	Restencil Fiber Cable Block	Per 12 pair cable	NRFXP		\$91.95
	Restencil Fiber Jumper Block	Per 4 jumpers	NRFXQ		\$61.30
	Restencil Power and tag cables	Per 1-4 feeds	NRFXR		\$107.28
	Restencil Timing Source and tag cable	Per cable	NRFXS		\$122.60
	Timing Record Book Update Interconnection Records Update	Per element Per element	NRFXT NRFXU		\$45.98 \$296.61
	Power Records Update	Per element	NRFXV		\$355.94
	Vendor Engineering	Per Space Reassignment job	NRFXW		\$711.88
753					
	RATES AND CHARGES FOR				
	POWER REDUCTION (CABLE REMOVAL) Application Fee	Day Dagwaat	NRFXX		\$503.95
	Project Management Fee – Power Reduction(cable removal)	Per Request Per Request	NRFXY		\$2,220.45
758	Remove Power Cable-50AMP feed & below	Per linear foot	NRFXZ		\$2,220.43
	Remove Power Cable-100AMP feed & above	Per linear foot	NRFY1		\$22.73
760	100000000000000000000000000000000000000	. o. miou. ioot			\$22.73
761	RATES AND CHARGES FOR				
762	POWER REDUCTION (REFUSING ONLY)				
	Application Fee	Per Request	NRFY2		\$503.95
	Project Management Fee – Power Refusing Only	50AMP A&B feeds & below	NRFY3		\$1,562.80
	Project Management Fee – Power Refusing Only	100AMP A&B feeds & above	NRFY4		\$2,004.57
	Power Fuse Reductions on Company BDFB	50AMP A&B feeds & below	NRFY5		\$367.81
767	Restencil Power and tag cables	Per 1-4 feeds	NRFY6		\$107.28
768	Power Records Update	Per element	NRFY7		\$355.94
769	Vendor Engineering Power Fuse Reductions on Power Board	Per Space Reassignment job 100AMP A&B feeds & above	NRFY8 NRFY9		\$711.88 \$490.41
771	Restencil Power and tag cables	Per 1-4 feeds	NRFYA		\$107.28
772	Power Records Update	Per element	NRFYB		\$355.94
773	Vendor Engineering	Per Space Reassignment job	NRFYC		\$711.88
774					
	RATES AND CHARGES FOR INTERCONNECTION TERMINATION REDUCTION				
	Application Fee	Per Request	NRFYD		\$503.95
	Project Management Fee – Interconnection Cable Reduction	Per Request	NRFYE		\$2,441.33
	Remove VF/DS0 Cable	Per linear foot	NRFYF		\$2.60
	Remove DS1 Cable	Per linear foot	NRFYG		\$4.89
	Remove DS3 Cable (Coax)	Per linear foot	NRFYH		\$3.57
	Remove Fiber Cables	Per linear foot	NRFYJ		\$14.43
783	Remove Fiber Jumpers	Per linear foot	NRFYK		\$18.79

Nevada Supplemental Non-Recurring Charges April 5, 2005

	NON-RECURRING Service Order Channel											
			Serv							Char	nnel	
	Connect	USOC	Disconnect	USOC	Change	USOC	Record	USOC	Connect	Disconnect	Change	Record
LOOPS												
2-Wire Basic - Initial (Manual/Fax - Simple)	\$57.53	HOXO8	\$48.94	HOX1O	\$52.25	HOX69	\$47.42	НОСН2	\$18.56	\$8.57	\$15.50	\$0.00
2-Wire Basic - Initial (Manual/Pax - Simple) 2-Wire Basic - Initial (CESAR/LEX - Simple)	\$29.93	XOXO8	\$21.03	XOX1O	\$24.33	XOX60	\$19.58	SOCH2	\$18.56	\$8.57	\$15.50 \$15.50	\$0.00
2-Wire Basic - Initial (Mechanized)	\$0.16	MOXO8	\$0.16	MOX1O	\$0.16	MOX69	\$0.00	3OC112	\$18.56	\$8.57	\$15.50 \$15.50	\$0.00
2-Wire Basic - Additional (Manual/Fax - Simple)	\$3.24	HOXO8	\$1.85	HOX1O	\$2.02	HOX69	\$0.00	НОСН2	\$12.67	\$5.77	\$0.00	\$0.00
2-Wire Basic - Additional (CESAR/LEX - Simple)	\$3.24	XOXO8	\$1.85	XOX1O	\$2.02	XOX60	\$0.00	SOCH2	\$12.67	\$5.77	\$0.00	\$0.00
2-Wire Basic - Additional (Mechanized)	\$0.00	MOXO8	\$0.00	MOX1O	\$0.00	MOX69	\$0.00	000112	\$12.67	\$5.77	\$0.00	\$0.00
2-Wire ASSURED - INITIAL (MANUAL/FAX - SIMPLE)	\$57.53	HOX12	\$48.94	HOX14	\$52.25	HOX13	\$47.42	HOCH2	\$18.66	\$8.54	\$15.43	\$0.00
2-Wire ASSURED - INITIAL (CESAR/LEX - SIMPLE)	\$29.93	XOX12	\$21.03	XOX14	\$24.33	XOX13	\$19.58	SOCH2	\$18.66	\$8.54	\$15.43	\$0.00
2-Wire ASSURED - INITIAL (MECHANIZED)	\$0.16	MOX12	\$0.16	MOX14	\$0.16	MOX13	\$0.00		\$18.66	\$8.54	\$15.43	\$0.00
2-Wire ASSURED - ADDITIONAL (MANUAL/FAX - SIMPLE)	\$3.24	HOX12	\$1.85	HOX14	\$2.02	HOX13	\$0.00	HOCH2	\$12.53	\$5.75	\$0.00	\$0.00
2-Wire ASSURED - ADDITIONAL (CESAR/LEX - SIMPLE)	\$3.24	XOX12	\$1.85	XOX14	\$2.02	XOX13	\$0.00	SOCH2	\$12.53	\$5.75	\$0.00	\$0.00
2-wire ASSURED - ADDITIONAL (MECHANIZED)	\$0.00	MOX12	\$0.00	MOX14	\$0.00	MOX13	\$0.00		\$12.53	\$5.75	\$0.00	\$0.00
4-Wire Basic - Initial (Manual/Fax - Simple)	\$63.06	HOX55	\$49.90	HOX56	\$53.09	HOX57	\$47.50	НОСН7	\$28.84	\$10.41	\$11.40	\$0.00
4-Wire Basic - Initial (CESAR/LEX - Simple)	\$35.09	XOX55	\$21.57	XOX56	\$24.00	XOX57	\$19.61	SOCH7	\$28.84	\$10.41	\$11.40	\$0.00
4-Wire Basic - Initial (Mechanized)	\$0.16	1101133	\$0.16	1101130	\$0.16	1102137	\$0.00	500117	\$28.84	\$10.41	\$11.40	\$0.00
4-Wire Basic - Additional (Manual/Fax - Simple)	\$3.69	HOX55	\$3.64	HOX56	\$1.94	HOX57	\$0.00	НОСН7	\$18.95	\$7.43	\$0.00	\$0.00
4-Wire Basic - Additional (CESAR/LEX - Simple)	\$3.69	XOX55	\$3.64	XOX56	\$1.94	XOX57	\$0.00	SOCH7	\$18.95	\$7.43	\$0.00	\$0.00
4-Wire Basic - Additional (Mechanized)	\$0.00		\$0.00		\$0.00		\$0.00		\$18.95	\$7.43	\$0.00	\$0.00
, ,												
DOL CARABLE LOOPS												
DSL CAPABLE LOOPS												
2-Wire Dig. ISDN/IDSL - Initial (Manual/Fax - Simple)	\$57.53	HOX32	\$48.94	HOX34	\$52.25	НОХ33	\$47.42	НОСН2	\$18.66	\$8.54	\$15.43	\$0.00
2-Wire Dig. ISDN/IDSL - Initial (CESAR/LEX - Simple)	\$29.93	XOX32	\$21.03	XOX34	\$24.33	XOX33	\$19.58	SOCH2	\$18.66	\$8.54	\$15.43	\$0.00
2-Wire Dig. ISDN/IDSL - Initial (Mechanized)	\$0.16	MOX32	\$0.16	MOX34	\$0.16		\$0.00		\$18.66	\$8.54	\$15.43	\$0.00
2-Wire Dig. ISDN/IDSL - Add. (Manual/Fax - Simple)	\$3.69	HOX32	\$1.85	HOX34	\$2.02	HOX33	\$0.00	HOCH2	\$12.53	\$5.75	\$0.00	\$0.00
2-Wire Dig. ISDN/IDSL - Add. (CESAR/LEX - Simple)	\$3.69	XOX32	\$1.85	XOX34	\$2.02	XOX33	\$0.00	SOCH2	\$12.53	\$5.75	\$0.00	\$0.00
2-Wire Dig. ISDN/IDSL - Add. (Mechanized)	\$0.00	MOX32	\$0.00	MOX34	\$0.00		\$0.00		\$12.53	\$5.75	\$0.00	\$0.00
		******	****	*******		******	0.5	****	***	***	A	***
2-Wire xDSL Loop - Initial (Manual/Fax - Simple)	\$57.53	HOX32	\$48.94	HOX34	\$52.25	HOX33	\$47.42	HOCH2	\$18.56	\$8.57	\$15.50	\$0.00
2-Wire xDSL Loop - Initial (CESAR/LEX - Simple)	\$29.93	XOX32	\$21.03	XOX34	\$24.33	XOX33	\$19.58	SOCH2	\$18.56	\$8.57	\$15.50	\$0.00
2-Wire xDSL Loop - Initial (Mechanized)	\$0.16	MOX32	\$0.16	MOX34	\$0.16	HOV22	\$0.00	HOCHA	\$18.56	\$8.57	\$15.50	\$0.00
2-Wire xDSL Loop - Add. (Manual/Fax - Simple)	\$3.24 \$3.24	HOX32 XOX32	\$1.85 \$1.85	HOX34 XOX34	\$2.02 \$2.02	HOX33 XOX33	\$0.00 \$0.00	HOCH2 SOCH2	\$12.67 \$12.67	\$5.77 \$5.77	\$0.00 \$0.00	\$0.00 \$0.00
2-Wire xDSL Loop - Add. (CESAR/LEX - Simple) 2-Wire xDSL Loop - Add. (Mechanized)	\$0.00	MOX32	\$0.00	MOX34	\$0.00	AOASS	\$0.00	30C112	\$12.67	\$5.77	\$0.00	\$0.00
2-wife xD3L Loop - Add. (McChanized)	\$0.00	MOAJZ	\$0.00	MOA34	\$0.00		30.00		φ12.07	ψ3.//	90.00	φ0.00
4-Wire xDSL Loop - Initial (Manual/Fax - Simple)	\$63.06	HOX32	\$49.90	HOX34	\$53.09	НОХ33	\$47.50	НОСН2	\$28.84	\$10.41	\$11.40	\$0.00
4-Wire xDSL Loop - Initial (CESAR/LEX - Simple)	\$35.09	XOX32	\$21.57	XOX34	\$24.00	XOX33	\$19.61	SOCH2	\$28.84	\$10.41	\$11.40	\$0.00
4-Wire xDSL Loop - Initial (Mechanized)	\$0.16	MOX32	\$0.16	MOX34	\$0.16		\$0.00		\$28.84	\$10.41	\$11.40	\$0.00
4-Wire xDSL Loop - Add. (Manual/Fax - Simple)	\$3.69	HOX32	\$3.64	HOX34	\$1.94	HOX33	\$0.00	HOCH2	\$18.95	\$7.43	\$0.00	\$0.00
4-Wire xDSL Loop - Add. (CESAR/LEX - Simple)	\$3.69	XOX32	\$3.64	XOX34	\$1.94	XOX33	\$0.00	SOCH2	\$18.95	\$7.43	\$0.00	\$0.00
4-Wire xDSL Loop - Add. (Mechanized)	\$0.00	MOX32	\$0.00	MOX34	\$0.00		\$0.00		\$18.95	\$7.43	\$0.00	\$0.00
DC21 L'C10f. 1/F. C 1	670.75	HOMAS	640.45	HONA	60.00	HOMAS	640 40	HOCHE	Ø11400	642.40	#n nn	# 0.00
DS3 Loop - Initial (Manual/Fax - Complex)	\$72.75	HOX32	\$48.15	HOX34	\$0.00	HOX33	\$42.48	HOCH7	\$114.90 \$114.00	\$43.48	\$0.00	\$0.00
DS3 Loop - Initial (CESAR/LEX - Complex)	\$46.65 \$0.32	XOX32 MOX32	\$22.25 \$0.32	XOX34 MOX34	\$0.00 \$0.00	XOX33 N/A	\$14.77 \$0.00	SOCH7	\$114.90 \$114.90	\$43.48 \$43.48	\$0.00 \$0.00	\$0.00 \$0.00
DS3 Loop - Initial (Mechanized) DS3 Loop - Additional (Manual/Fax Complex)	\$0.32 \$5.66	HOX32	\$0.32 \$2.43	HOX34	\$0.00 \$0.00	HOX33	\$0.00 \$0.00	НОСН7	\$114.90 \$74.60	\$43.48 \$38.19	\$0.00	\$0.00 \$0.00
DS3 Loop - Additional (Manual/Fax - Complex) DS3 Loop - Additional (CESAR/LEX - Complex)	\$5.66 \$5.66	XOX32	\$2.43 \$2.43	XOX34	\$0.00 \$0.00	XOX33	\$0.00 \$0.00	SOCH7	\$74.60 \$74.60	\$38.19 \$38.19	\$0.00 \$0.00	\$0.00 \$0.00
DS3 Loop - Additional (Mechanized)	\$3.00 \$0.00	MOX32	\$2.43	MOX34	\$0.00	AUAJJ	\$0.00	SOCII/	\$74.60	\$38.19	\$0.00	\$0.00 \$0.00
200 200p reductional (recentaineed)	φυ.υυ	11107132	φυ.υυ	11102137	φ0.00		90.00		φ/ 1.00	ψ.J.J.1.7	φυ.ου	Ψ0.00
•			•		•	•		1		1		

Nevada Supplemental Non-Recurring Charges April 5, 2005

					NON-F	RECURRIN	G					
			Serv	vice Order						Char	nnel	
	Connect	USOC	Disconnect	USOC	Change	USOC	Record	USOC	Connect	Disconnect	Change	Record
NETWORK INTERFACE DEVICE												
NID to NID Crossconnect - Simple (Manual/Fax)	\$46.53	HSNID	\$0.00		\$0.00		\$0.00		\$38.54	\$0.00	\$0.00	\$0.00
NID to NID Crossconnect - Simple (CESAR/LEX)	\$17.73	PSNID	\$0.00		\$0.00		\$0.00		\$38.54	\$0.00	\$0.00	\$0.00
NID to NID Crossconnect - Simple (Mechanized)	\$0.16		\$0.00		\$0.00		\$0.00		\$38.54	\$0.00	\$0.00	\$0.00
NID to NID Crossconnect - Complex Init. (Manual/Fax)	\$46.53	HCNID	\$0.00		\$0.00		\$0.00		\$60.32	\$0.00	\$0.00	\$0.00
NID to NID Crossconnect - Complex Init. (CESAR/LEX)	\$17.73	PCNID	\$0.00		\$0.00		\$0.00		\$60.32	\$0.00	\$0.00	\$0.00
NID to NID Crossconnect - Complex Init. (Mechanized)	\$0.16		\$0.00		\$0.00		\$0.00		\$60.32	\$0.00	\$0.00	\$0.00
NID to NID Crossconnect - Complex Add. (Manual/Fax)	\$0.00		\$0.00		\$0.00		\$0.00		\$15.01	\$0.00	\$0.00	\$0.00
NID to NID Crossconnect - Complex Add. (CESAR/LEX)	\$0.00		\$0.00		\$0.00		\$0.00		\$15.01	\$0.00	\$0.00	\$0.00
NID to NID Crossconnect - Complex Add. (Mechanized)	\$0.00		\$0.00		\$0.00		\$0.00		\$15.01	\$0.00	\$0.00	\$0.00
CROSS CONNECTS TO COLLOCATION CAGE												
Analog/Digital 2-Wire - Initial (CESAR/LEX - Simple)	\$2.08	XOX15, HOX15	\$3.29	XOX18, HOX18	\$0.00		\$0.00		\$0.00	\$0.00	\$0.00	\$0.00
Analog/Digital 2-Wire - Initial (Mechanized)	\$0.16	MOX15	\$0.16	MOX18	\$0.00		\$0.00		\$0.00	\$0.00	\$0.00	\$0.00
Analog/Digital 2-Wire - Additional (CESAR/LEX - Simple)	\$0.81	XOX15, HOX15	\$0.81	XOX18, HOX18	\$0.00		\$0.00		\$0.00	\$0.00	\$0.00	\$0.00
Analog/Digital 2-Wire - Additional (Mechanized)	\$0.00	MOX15	\$0.00	MOX18	\$0.00		\$0.00		\$0.00	\$0.00	\$0.00	\$0.00
Analog/Digital 4-Wire - Initial (CESAR/LEX - Simple)	\$2.08	CDS1S, HOX82	\$3.29	CDS1D, HOX96	\$0.00		\$0.00		\$0.00	\$0.00	\$0.00	\$0.00
Analog/Digital 4-Wire - Initial (Mechanized)	\$0.16	MOX82	\$0.16	MOX96	\$0.00		\$0.00		\$0.00	\$0.00	\$0.00	\$0.00
Analog/Digital 4-Wire - Additional (CESAR/LEX - Simple)	\$0.81	CDS1S, HOX82	\$0.81	CDS1D, HOX96	\$0.00		\$0.00		\$0.00	\$0.00	\$0.00	\$0.00
Analog/Digital 4-Wire - Additional (Mechanized)	\$0.00	MOX82	\$0.00	MOX96	\$0.00		\$0.00		\$0.00	\$0.00	\$0.00	\$0.00
DS3 to Collocation - Initial (CESAR/LEX - Simple)	\$2.08	CDS3S, HOX82	\$3.29	CDS3D, HOX96	\$0.00		\$0.00		\$0.00	\$0.00	\$0.00	\$0.00
DS3 to Collocation - Initial (Mechanized)	\$0.16	MOX82	\$0.16	MOX96	\$0.00		\$0.00		\$0.00	\$0.00	\$0.00	\$0.00
DS3 to Collocation - Additional (CESAR/LEX - Simple)	\$0.81	CDS3S, HOX82	\$0.81	CDS3D, HOX96	\$0.00		\$0.00		\$0.00	\$0.00	\$0.00	\$0.00
DS3 to Collocation - Additional (Mechanized)	\$0.00	MOX82	\$0.00	MOX96	\$0.00		\$0.00		\$0.00	\$0.00	\$0.00	\$0.00
MULTIPLEXING												
DS1/DS0 (CESAR/LEX - Simple)	\$4.05	MQ1UC, HOX91	\$4.05	MQ1UD, HOX99	\$0.00		\$0.00		\$80.12	\$36.13	\$0.00	\$0.00
DS1/DS0 (Mechanized)	\$0.16		\$0.16	, ,	\$0.00		\$0.00		\$80.12	\$36.13	\$0.00	\$0.00
DS3/DS1 (CESAR/LEX - Simple)	\$4.05	MQ3UC, HOX91	\$4.05	MQ3UD, HOX99	\$0.00		\$0.00		\$84.17	\$36.32	\$0.00	\$0.00
DS3/DS1 (Mechanized)	\$0.16		\$0.16		\$0.00		\$0.00		\$84.17	\$36.32	\$0.00	\$0.00

Note: When comparing a USOC on the CABS bill to rates above see the rules below.

Service order Connect is the sum of service order connect and Channel Connect.
Service order Disconnect is the sum of service order disconnect and Channel disconnect.
Service order change is the sum of service order change and Channel change.
Service Migrations are only billed Service Order connect or disconnect charges

Nevada	USOC	Recurring	Non-Re Initial	ecurring Add'l
NETWORK ELEMENTS			muai	Auu
LOOPS (Includes NID)				
2-Wire Analog -Zone 1	LKB/LKBAA, AELKB, AELKA	\$11.77	@	@
-Zone 2	LKB/LKBAA, AELKB, AELKA	\$22.64	@	@
-Zone 3	LKB/LKBAA, AELKB, AELKA	\$66.25	@	@
5db Conditioning			@	@
** -Zone 1	In addition to 2-wire analog Loop	\$6.28	@	@
** -Zone 2 ** -Zone 3	In addition to 2-wire analog Loop In addition to 2-wire analog Loop	\$6.28 \$6.28	@	@ @
4-Wire Analog	in addition to 2 wire analog 200p	ψ0.20	@	@
-Zone 1	LK4WA	\$16.48	@	@
-Zone 2	LK4WA	\$31.08	@	@
-Zone 3 2-wire Digital	LK4WA	\$92.13	@	<u>@</u> @
-Zone 1	LKB2Q/LKB3Q/U2Q/U3Q	\$11.77	@	@
-Zone 2	LKB2Q/LKB3Q/U2Q/U3Q	\$22.64	@	@
-Zone 3	LKB2Q/LKB3Q/U2Q/U3Q	\$66.25	@	@
DS1 Loop			@	@
-Zone 1 -Zone 2	LKC4W LKC4W	\$16.48 \$31.08	@	@
-Zone 2 -Zone 3	LKC4W LKC4W	\$31.08	@	@
DS3 Loop	LICHW	ψ32.13	@	@
-Zone 1	U4D3X	\$1,176.48	@	@
-Zone 2	U4D3X	\$1,590.01	@	@
-Zone 3	U4D3X	ICB	ICB	ICB
DSL CAPABLE LOOPS				
2-Wire xDSL Loop			@	@
PSD #1 - 2-Wire xDSL Loop Zone 1	2SLAX	\$11.77	@	@
PSD #1 - 2-Wire xDSL Loop Zone 2	2SLAX	\$22.64	@	@
PSD #1 - 2-Wire xDSL Loop Zone 3	2SLAX	\$66.25	@	@
200 vo. 00v. 20v.	001.01	4		
PSD #2 - 2-Wire xDSL Loop Zone 1 PSD #2 - 2-Wire xDSL Loop Zone 2	2SLBX 2SLBX	\$11.77 \$22.64	@	@ @
PSD #2 - 2-Wire xDSL Loop Zone 2 PSD #2 - 2-Wire xDSL Loop Zone 3	2SLBX	\$66.25	@	<u> </u>
1 OB #2 2 WHO XBOE EGOP ZONG O	ZOLDA	ψ00.20		
PSD #3 - 2-Wire xDSL Loop Zone 1	2SLCX	\$11.77	@	@
PSD #3 - 2-Wire xDSL Loop Zone 2	2SLCX	\$22.64	@	@
PSD #3 - 2-Wire xDSL Loop Zone 3	2SLCX	\$66.25	@	@
POD #4 0 W POL 1 7 4	2SLDX	044.77		
PSD #4 - 2-Wire xDSL Loop Zone 1 PSD #4 - 2-Wire xDSL Loop Zone 2	2SLDX 2SLDX	\$11.77 \$22.64	@	@ @
PSD #4 - 2-Wire xDSL Loop Zone 3	2SLDX	\$66.25	@	@

PSD #5 - 2-Wire xDSL Loop Zone 1	U2F	\$11.77	@	@
PSD #5 - 2-Wire xDSL Loop Zone 2	U2F	\$22.64	@	@
PSD #5 - 2-Wire xDSL Loop Zone 3	U2F	\$66.25	@	@
PSD #7 - 2-Wire xDSL Loop Zone 1	2SLFX	\$11.77	@	@
PSD #7 - 2-Wire xDSL Loop Zone 2	2SLFX	\$22.64	@	@
PSD #7 - 2-Wire xDSL Loop Zone 3	2SLFX	\$66.25	@	@
4-Wire xDSL Loop				
PSD #3 - 4-Wire xDSL Loop Zone 1	4SL1X	\$16.48	@	@
PSD #3 - 4-Wire xDSL Loop Zone 2	4SL1X	\$31.08	@	@
PSD #3 - 4-Wire xDSL Loop Zone 3	4SL1X	\$92.13	@	@
Loop Qualification Process (Per Loop) Loop Qualification Process (Per Loop) Mechanized - Zone 1	NR98U	NI/A	© 0.00	NI/A
Loop Qualification Process (Per Loop) Mechanized - Zone 1 Loop Qualification Process (Per Loop) Mechanized - Zone 2	NR98U NR98U	N/A N/A	\$0.00 \$0.00	N/A N/A
Loop Qualification Process (Per Loop) Mechanized - Zone 3	NR98U	N/A	\$0.00	N/A
Loop Qualification Process (Per Loop) Manual - Zone 1	NRBXU	N/A	\$0.10	N/A
Loop Qualification Process (Per Loop) Manual - Zone 2	NRBXU	N/A	\$0.10	N/A
Loop Qualification Process (Per Loop) Manual - Zone 3	NRBXU	N/A	\$0.10	N/A
DSL Conditioning Options				
Removal of Repeaters	NRBXV	N/A	\$83.67	\$83.67
Incremental Removal of Repeater (> than 17.5 Kft. same location/same cable)	NRBNL	N/A	\$83.67	\$83.67
Incremental Additional Removal of Repeater (> than 17.5 Kft. same			· · · ·	
location/different cable)	NRBNP	N/A	\$83.67	\$83.67
Removal of Bridged Taps and Repeaters	NRBXH	N/A	\$83.67	\$83.67
Incremental Removal of Bridged Taps and Repeaters (> than 17.5Kft. Same location/same cable)	NDDTV	NI/A	**************************************	000
Incremental Additional Removal of Bridged Taps and Repeaters (> than 17.5K	NRBTV	N/A	\$83.67	\$83.67
same location/different cable)	NRBTW	N/A	\$83.67	\$83.67
Removal of Bridged Taps	NRBXW	N/A	\$83.67	\$83.67
			,,	
Incremental Removal of Bridged Tap (> than 17.5 Kft. same location/same cable)	NRBNK	N/A	\$83.67	\$83.67
Incremental Additional Removal of Bridged Tap (> than 17.5 Kft. same				=
location/different cable)	NRBNN	N/A	\$83.67	\$83.67
Removal of Bridged Taps and Load Coils	NRBXF	N/A	\$83.67	\$83.67
Incremental Removal of Load Coil & Bridge Tap (> than 17.5 Kft. same location/same cable)	NRBM8	N/A	\$83.67	\$83.67
Incremental Additional Removal of Load Coil & Bridge Tap (> 17.5Kft. Same	INCOINO	IW/A	\$03.07	φο3.0 <i>i</i>
location/different cable)	NRBM9	N/A	\$83.67	\$83.67
Removal of Load Coils	NRBXZ	N/A	\$83.67	\$83.67
Incremental Removal of Load Coil (> than 17.5 Kft. same location/same cable)	NRBNJ	N/A	\$83.67	\$83.67
Incremental Additional Removal of Load Coil (> than 17.5 Kft. same		**/*	*:	*
location/different cable)	NRBNH	N/A	\$83.67	\$83.67

	da		Recurring	Non-Red	urring
		USOC		Initial	Add'l
	Remove All Bridged Tap (RABT) - MMP				
	Removal of non-excessive bridged tap DSL loops >0Kft. And <17.5Kft.	NRMRJ	N/A	\$425.64	
	Removal of All Bridged Tap DSL Loops 12Kft. To 17.5Kft.	NRMRP	N/A	\$1,101.85	
	Removal of non-excessive bridged tap DSL loops >17.5Kft DSL Loops - per element incremental	NRMRS	NI/A	£40E 64	
	Removal of All Bridged Tap DSL loops >17.5KFt per element	INNING	N/A	\$425.64	
	incremental	NRMRM	N/A	\$425.64	
	inormana	Manage	IV/A	ψ420.04	
NETV	VORK INTERFACE DEVICE (NID)				
	NID Crossconnect	Included in the Loop Rate	\$0.44	@	@
Cross	s Connects to Collocation Cage			_	
	Analog 2-wire	CCDSO, AEE1S C2CB4	\$0.40 \$0.79	@	@ @
	Analog 4-wire Digital 2-wire	UCX92	\$1.48	@	@
	Digital 4-wire	CDS1U	\$2.98	@	@
	2 Wire ADSL Shielded Cross connect to Collocation	UXRRX	\$0.57	@	@
	2-Wire DSL Non-Shielded Cross Connect to Collocation	UCX92	\$0.24	@	@
	4-Wire DSL Non-Shielded Cross Connect to Collocation	UCX94	\$0.47	@	@
	DS3 C.O. Cross Connect to Collocation	CDS3U	\$28.98	@	@
	#The price assumes all Central Office cross-connects required to provision the HFPL product				
ST					
.01	LST performed on CODSLAM Loop	URCLD	N/A	\$245.99	N/A
	LST performed on Sub Loop	URCLB	N/A	\$202.64	N/A
Sub-l	oop Unbundling	-			
**	ECS to SAI/FDI Subloop Charge 2-Wire Analog Zone 1	U6LSA	\$0.45	N/A	N/A
**	ECS to SAI/FDI Subloop Charge 2-Wire Analog Zone 2	U6LSA	\$0.52	N/A	N/A
**	ECS to SAI/FDI Subloop Charge 2-Wire Analog Zone 3	U6LSA	\$0.75	N/A	N/A N/A
**	ECS to Term Subloop Charge 2-Wire Analog Zone 1 ECS to Term Subloop Charge 2-Wire Analog Zone 2	U6LSB U6LSB	\$6.42 \$11.02	N/A N/A	N/A N/A
**	ECS to Term Subloop Charge 2-Wire Analog Zone 2 ECS to Term Subloop Charge 2-Wire Analog Zone 3	U6LSB	\$11.02 \$19.44	N/A N/A	N/A
**	ECS to NID Subloop Charge 2-Wire Analog Zone 1	U6LSC	\$6.46	N/A	N/A
**	ECS to NID Subloop Charge 2-Wire Analog Zone 2	U6LSC	\$11.04	N/A	N/A
**	ECS to NID Subloop Charge 2-Wire-Analog Zone 3	U6LSC	\$19.48	N/A	N/A
**	SAI/FDI to Term Subloop Charge 2-Wire Analog Zone 1	U6LSS	\$6.40	N/A	N/A
**	SAI/FDI to Term Subloop Charge 2-WireAnalog Zone 2	U6LSS	\$10.96	N/A	N/A
**	SAI/FDI to Term Subloop Charge 2-Wire Analog Zone 3	U6LSS U6LST	\$19.30 \$6.42	N/A N/A	N/A N/A
**	SAI/FDI to NID Subloop Charge 2-Wire Analog Zone 1 SAI/FDI to NID Subloop Charge 2-Wire Analog Zone 2	U6LST	\$6.42 \$11.00	N/A N/A	N/A N/A
**	SAI/FDI to NID Subloop Charge 2-Wire Analog Zone 2 SAI/FDI to NID Subloop Charge 2-Wire Analog Zone 3	U6LST	\$19.32	N/A	N/A
**	Term to NID Subloop Charge 2-Wire Analog Zone 1	U6LSU	\$0.15	N/A	N/A
**	Term to NID Subloop Charge 2-Wire Analog Zone 2	U6LSU	\$0.15	N/A	N/A
**	Term to NID Subloop Charge 2-Wire Analog Zone 3	U6LSU	\$0.15	N/A	N/A
**	ECS to SAI/FDI Subloop Charge 4-Wire Analog Zone 1	U6LSA	\$0.87	N/A	N/A
**	ECS to SAI/FDI Subloop Charge 4-Wire Analog Zone 2	U6LSA	\$0.99	N/A	N/A
**	ECS to SAI/FDI Subloop Charge 4-Wire Analog Zone 3 ECS to Term Subloop Charge 4-Wire Analog Zone 1	U6LSA U6LSB	\$1.35 \$12.82	N/A N/A	N/A N/A
**	ECS to Term Subloop Charge 4-Wire Analog Zone 1	U6LSB	\$21.98	N/A	N/A
**	ECS to Term Subloop Charge 4-WireAnalog Zone 3	U6LSB	\$38.74	N/A	N/A
**	ECS to NID Subloop Charge 4-Wire Analog Zone 1	U6LSC	\$12.88	N/A	N/A
**	ECS to NID Subloop Charge 4-Wire Analog Zone 2	U6LSC	\$22.04	N/A	N/A
**	ECS to NID Subloop Charge 4-Wire Analog Zone 3	U6LSC	\$38.80	N/A	N/A
**	SAI/FDI to Term Subloop Charge 4-Wire Analog Zone 1	U6LSS U6LSS	\$12.78 \$21.93	N/A N/A	N/A N/A
**	SAI/FDI to Term Subloop Charge 4-Wire Analog Zone 2 SAI/FDI to Term Subloop Charge 4-Wire Analog Zone 3	U6LSS	\$21.93	N/A N/A	N/A N/A
**	SAI/FDI to NID Subloop Charge 4-Wire Analog Zone 1	U6LST	\$12.84	N/A	N/A
**	SAI/FDI to NID Subloop Charge 4-Wire Analog Zone 2	U6LST	\$21.99	N/A	N/A
**	SAI/FDI to NID Subloop Charge 4-Wire Analog Zone 3	U6LST	\$38.65	N/A	N/A
**	Term to NID Subloop Charge 4-Wire Analog Zone 1	U6LSU	\$0.29	N/A	N/A
**	Term to NID Subloop Charge 4-Wire Analog Zone 2	U6LSU	\$0.29	N/A	N/A
**	Term to NID Subloop Charge 4-Wire Analog Zone 3 ECS to SAI/FDI Subloop Charge-2-Wire DSL Zone 1	U6LSU U6LSA	\$0.29 \$0.41	N/A N/A	N/A N/A
**	ECS to SAI/FDI Subloop Charge-2-Wire DSL Zone 1 ECS to SAI/FDI Subloop Charge 2-Wire DSL Zone 2	U6LSA U6LSA	\$0.41 \$0.46	N/A N/A	N/A N/A
**	ECS to SAI/FDI Subloop Charge 2-Wire DSL Zone 2 ECS to SAI/FDI Subloop Charge 2-Wire DSL Zone 3	U6LSA	\$0.46	N/A N/A	N/A N/A
**	ECS to Term Subloop Charge 2-Wire DSL Zone 1	U6LSB	\$6.33	N/A	N/A
**	ECS to Term Subloop Charge 2-Wire DSL Zone 2	U6LSB	\$10.78	N/A	N/A
**	ECS to Term Subloop Charge-2-Wire DSL Zone 3	U6LSB	\$17.97	N/A	N/A
**	ECS to NID Subloop Charge-2-Wire DSL Zone 1	U6LSC	\$6.36	N/A	N/A
**	ECS to NID Subloop Charge-2-Wire DSL Zone 2	U6LSC	\$10.82 \$17.00	N/A	N/A
**	ECS to NID Subloop Charge 2-Wire DSL Zone 3 SAI/FDI to Term Subloop Charge 2-Wire DSL Zone 1	U6LSC U6LSS	\$17.99 \$6.33	N/A N/A	N/A N/A
**	SAI/FDI to Term Subloop Charge 2-Wire DSL Zone 2	U6LSS	\$10.78	N/A	N/A
**	SAI/FDI to Term Subloop Charge 2-Wire DSL Zone 3	U6LSS	\$17.97	N/A	N/A
	SAI/FDI to NID Subloop Charge 2-Wire DSL Zone 1	U6LST	\$6.36	N/A	N/A
**	SAI/FDI to NID Subloop Charge-2-Wire DSL Zone 2	U6LST	\$10.82	N/A	N/A
**	SAI/FDI to NID Subloop Charge 2-Wire DSL Zone 3	U6LST	\$17.99	N/A	N/A
		U6LSU	\$0.15	N/A N/A	N/A
**	Term to NID Subloop Charge 2-Wire DSL Zone 1	TIVECTI		IN/A	N/A
**	Term to NID Subloop Charge 2-Wire DSL Zone 1 Term to NID Subloop Charge 2-Wire DSL Zone 2	U6LSU	\$0.15 \$0.15		NI/A
**	Term to NID Subloop Charge 2-Wire DSL Zone 1 Term to NID Subloop Charge 2-Wire DSL Zone 2 Term to NID Subloop Charge 2-Wire DSL Zone 3	U6LSU	\$0.15	N/A	N/A N/A
** ** ** **	Term to NID Subloop Charge 2-Wire DSL Zone 1 Term to NID Subloop Charge 2-Wire DSL Zone 2 Term to NID Subloop Charge 2-Wire DSL Zone 3 ECS to SAI/FDI Subloop Charge 4-Wire DSL Zone 1				N/A N/A N/A
** ** ** **	Term to NID Subloop Charge 2-Wire DSL Zone 1 Term to NID Subloop Charge 2-Wire DSL Zone 2 Term to NID Subloop Charge 2-Wire DSL Zone 3	U6LSU U6LSA	\$0.15 \$0.84	N/A N/A	N/A
** ** ** ** **	Term to NID Subloop Charge 2-Wire DSL Zone 1 Term to NID Subloop Charge 2-Wire DSL Zone 2 Term to NID Subloop Charge 2-Wire DSL Zone 3 ECS to SAI/FDI Subloop Charge 4-Wire DSL Zone 1 ECS to SAI/FDI Subloop Charge 4-Wire DSL Zone 1	U6LSU U6LSA U6LSA	\$0.15 \$0.84 \$0.93	N/A N/A N/A	N/A N/A
** ** ** ** ** ** ** ** ** **	Term to NID Subloop Charge 2-Wire DSL Zone 1 Term to NID Subloop Charge 2-Wire DSL Zone 2 Term to NID Subloop Charge 2-Wire DSL Zone 3 ECS to SAI/FDI Subloop Charge 4-Wire DSL Zone 1 ECS to SAI/FDI Subloop Charge 4-Wire DSL Zone 1 ECS to SAI/FDI Subloop Charge 4-Wire DSL Zone 2 ECS to SAI/FDI Subloop Charge 4-Wire DSL Zone 3 ECS to Term Subloop Charge 4-Wire DSL Zone 1 ECS to Term Subloop Charge 4-Wire DSL Zone 1	U6LSU U6LSA U6LSA U6LSA U6LSA U6LSB U6LSB	\$0.15 \$0.84 \$0.93 \$1.26 \$12.67 \$21.58	N/A N/A N/A N/A N/A N/A	N/A N/A N/A N/A N/A
** ** ** ** ** ** ** ** **	Term to NID Subloop Charge 2-Wire DSL Zone 1 Term to NID Subloop Charge 2-Wire DSL Zone 2 Term to NID Subloop Charge 2-Wire DSL Zone 3 ECS to SAI/FDI Subloop Charge 4-Wire DSL Zone 1 ECS to SAI/FDI Subloop Charge 4-Wire DSL Zone 1 ECS to SAI/FDI Subloop Charge 4-Wire DSL Zone 2 ECS to SAI/FDI Subloop Charge 4-Wire DSL Zone 3 ECS to Term Subloop Charge 4-Wire DSL Zone 1 ECS to Term Subloop Charge 4-Wire DSL Zone 2 ECS to Term Subloop Charge 4-Wire DSL Zone 2 ECS to Term Subloop Charge 4-Wire DSL Zone 2	U6LSU U6LSA U6LSA U6LSA U6LSA U6LSB U6LSB U6LSB U6LSB	\$0.15 \$0.84 \$0.93 \$1.26 \$12.67 \$21.58 \$35.94	N/A N/A N/A N/A N/A N/A N/A	N/A N/A N/A N/A N/A N/A
** ** ** ** ** ** ** ** ** **	Term to NID Subloop Charge 2-Wire DSL Zone 1 Term to NID Subloop Charge 2-Wire DSL Zone 2 Term to NID Subloop Charge 2-Wire DSL Zone 3 ECS to SAI/FDI Subloop Charge 4-Wire DSL Zone 1 ECS to SAI/FDI Subloop Charge 4-Wire DSL Zone 1 ECS to SAI/FDI Subloop Charge 4-Wire DSL Zone 2 ECS to SAI/FDI Subloop Charge 4-Wire DSL Zone 3 ECS to Term Subloop Charge 4-Wire DSL Zone 1 ECS to Term Subloop Charge 4-Wire DSL Zone 2 ECS to Term Subloop Charge 4-Wire DSL Zone 2 ECS to Term Subloop Charge 4-Wire DSL Zone 2 ECS to Term Subloop Charge 4-Wire DSL Zone 3 ECS to NID Subloop Charge 4-Wire DSL Zone 3	U6LSU U6LSA U6LSA U6LSA U6LSB U6LSB U6LSB U6LSB U6LSB U6LSB	\$0.15 \$0.84 \$0.93 \$1.26 \$12.67 \$21.58 \$35.94 \$12.73	N/A N/A N/A N/A N/A N/A N/A N/A	N/A N/A N/A N/A N/A N/A N/A
** ** ** ** ** ** ** ** **	Term to NID Subloop Charge 2-Wire DSL Zone 1 Term to NID Subloop Charge 2-Wire DSL Zone 2 Term to NID Subloop Charge 2-Wire DSL Zone 3 ECS to SAI/FDI Subloop Charge 4-Wire DSL Zone 1 ECS to SAI/FDI Subloop Charge 4-Wire DSL Zone 1 ECS to SAI/FDI Subloop Charge 4-Wire DSL Zone 2 ECS to SAI/FDI Subloop Charge 4-Wire DSL Zone 3 ECS to Term Subloop Charge 4-Wire DSL Zone 1 ECS to Term Subloop Charge 4-Wire DSL Zone 2 ECS to Term Subloop Charge 4-Wire DSL Zone 2 ECS to Term Subloop Charge 4-Wire DSL Zone 2	U6LSU U6LSA U6LSA U6LSA U6LSA U6LSB U6LSB U6LSB U6LSB	\$0.15 \$0.84 \$0.93 \$1.26 \$12.67 \$21.58 \$35.94	N/A N/A N/A N/A N/A N/A N/A	N/A N/A N/A N/A N/A N/A

Nevac	da			Recurring	Non-Re	curring
. val			USOC	reconning	Initial	Add'l
**	SAI/FDI to Term Su	ubloop Charge 4-Wire DSL Zone 2	U6LSS	\$21.58	N/A	N/A
		ubloop Charge 4-Wire DSL Zone 3	U6LSS	\$35.94	N/A	N/A
		bloop Charge 4-Wire DSL Zone 1	U6LST	\$12.73	N/A	N/A
		bloop Charge 4-Wire DSL Zone 2	U6LST	\$21.64	N/A	N/A
		bloop Charge 4-Wire DSL Zone 3 op Charge 4-Wire DSL Zone 1	U6LST U6LSU	\$36.00 \$0.29	N/A N/A	N/A N/A
		op Charge 4-Wire DSL Zone 2	U6LSU	\$0.29	N/A	N/A
		op Charge 4-Wire DSL Zone 3	U6LSU	\$0.29	N/A	N/A
Sub-lo	oop Unbundling Cro	ss Connect				
		nnect 2-Wire Analog Non-Central Office Originating	UCSC6	N/A	\$275.96	\$136.0°
		nnect 4-Wire Analog Non-Central Office Originating	UCNC6	N/A	\$343.30	\$137.2
		nnect 2-Wire DSL Non-Central Office Originating nnect 4-Wire DSL Non-Central Office Originating	UCSC6 UCNC6	N/A N/A	\$342.07 \$343.30	\$136.0
		nnect 4-Wire DSL Non-Central Office Originating nnect 2-Wire Digital (ISDN) Non-Central Office Originating	UCSC6	N/A N/A	\$343.30 \$395.75	\$137.24 \$154.58
		nnect DS1 Non-Central Office Originating	UCNC6	N/A	\$686.17	\$277.73
		nnect DS3 Non-Central Office Originating	UCNC6	N/A	\$1,018.94	\$401.90
		nt of Access (POA)				
Analog	g Loop to POA 2-Wire					
**		thod 1	UXRA1	\$0.40	\$145.31	\$104.33
**		thod 2	UXRA2	\$0.40	\$145.31	\$104.33
**		thod 3	UXRA5	\$0.40	\$145.31	\$104.33
	4-Wire					
		thod 1	UXRB1	\$0.79	\$161.81	\$116.9°
		thod 2	UXRB2	\$0.79	\$161.81	\$116.9
	Met	thod 3	UXRB5	\$0.79	\$161.81	\$116.9
Digital	Loop to Point of Ac	rrass				
Jigital	2-Wire	0000				
**		thod 1	UXRA1	\$1.48	\$145.31	\$104.33
**		thod 2	UXRA2	\$1.48	\$145.31	\$104.33
**	Met	thod 3	UXRA5	\$1.48	\$145.31	\$104.33
	4-Wire					
		thod 1	UXRB1	\$2.98	\$161.81	\$116.9
		thod 2 thod 3	UXRB2 UXRB5	\$2.98 \$2.98	\$161.81 \$161.81	\$116.9 ⁻ \$116.9
	IVIC	1100 3	OARDS	\$2.90	\$101.01	\$110.9
	Dedicated Transp	ort				
	- DS1 Interoffice Tr					
	Statewide					
	Fixed (per termina		1L5UB	\$ 32.32	@	@
		·)	1L5UB	\$ 1.84		
	Variable (per mile		12002	Ψ 1.04		
	- DS3 Interoffice Tr		12002	Ψ 1.04		
	- DS3 Interoffice Tr Statewide	ransport			@	@
	- DS3 Interoffice Tr	ransport ation)	1L5UB 1L5UB	\$ 372.70 \$ 35.72	@	@
	- DS3 Interoffice Tr Statewide Fixed (per termina Variable (per mile - Dedicated Transp	ansport ation) bort Cross Connects	1L5UB	\$ 372.70 \$ 35.72		
	- DS3 Interoffice Tr Statewide Fixed (per termina Variable (per mile - Dedicated Transp DS1 to Collocation	ation) out Cross Connects	1L5UB	\$ 372.70 \$ 35.72 \$ 22.98	@	@
	- DS3 Interoffice Tr Statewide Fixed (per termina Variable (per mile - Dedicated Transp	ation) out Cross Connects	1L5UB	\$ 372.70 \$ 35.72		
MIII T	- DS3 Interoffice Tr Statewide Fixed (per termina Variable (per mile - Dedicated Transp DS1 to Collocation DS3 to Collocation	ation) out Cross Connects	1L5UB	\$ 372.70 \$ 35.72 \$ 22.98	@	@
	- DS3 Interoffice Tr Statewide Fixed (per termina Variable (per mile - Dedicated Transp DS1 to Collocation DS3 to Collocation	ation) out Cross Connects	1L5UB 1L5UB	\$ 372.70 \$ 35.72 \$22.98 \$29.47	@ @	@ @
**	- DS3 Interoffice Tr Statewide Fixed (per termina Variable (per mile - Dedicated Transp DS1 to Collocation DS3 to Collocation	ation) out Cross Connects	1L5UB	\$ 372.70 \$ 35.72 \$ 22.98	@	@
**	_DS3 Interoffice Tr Statewide	ation) out Cross Connects	1L5UB 1L5UB MQ1UB	\$ 372.70 \$ 35.72 \$22.98 \$29.47	@ @ @	@ @
** ** Dark I	- DS3 Interoffice Tr Statewide Fixed (per termina Variable (per mile - Dedicated Transp DS1 to Collocation DS3 to Collocation DS1 / Voice Grade DS3 / DS1	ransport ation) bort Cross Connects	1L5UB 1L5UB MQ1UB MQ3UB	\$ 372.70 \$ 35.72 \$22.98 \$29.47 \$265.89 \$673.94	@ @ @ @	@ @ @
** ** Dark I	DS3 Interoffice Tr Statewide Fixed (per termina Variable (per mile - Dedicated Transp DS1 to Collocation DS3 to Collocation IPLEXING DS1 / Voice Grade DS3 / DS1	ransport ation) bort Cross Connects fice per strand Zone 1	1L5UB 1L5UB MQ1UB MQ3UB	\$ 372.70 \$ 35.72 \$22.98 \$29.47 \$265.89 \$673.94	@ @ @ @	@ @ @
** ** Dark I	DS3 Interoffice Tr Statewide Fixed (per termina Variable (per mile - Dedicated Transp DS1 to Collocation DS3 to Collocation DS1 / Voice Grade DS3 / DS1 Fiber Dark Fiber - Interoff Dark Fiber - Interoff	ransport ation) out Cross Connects fice per strand Zone 1 fice per strand Zone 2	1L5UB 1L5UB MQ1UB MQ3UB	\$ 372.70 \$ 35.72 \$22.98 \$29.47 \$265.89 \$673.94	@ @ @ @ \$1,770.40 \$2,021.02	@ @ @ @ @ N/A N/A
** ** Dark I	DS3 Interoffice Tr Statewide Fixed (per termina Variable (per mile Dedicated Transp DS1 to Collocation DS3 to Collocation DS3 to Collocation DS1 / Voice Grade DS3 / DS1 Fiber Dark Fiber -Interoff Dark Fiber -Interoff Dark Fiber -Interoff	ransport ation) ation) cort Cross Connects fice per strand Zone 1 fice per strand Zone 2 fice per strand Zone 3	MQ1UB MQ3UB ULY4X ULY4X	\$ 372.70 \$ 35.72 \$22.98 \$29.47 \$265.89 \$673.94 \$40.67 \$VA	@ @ @ \$1,770.40 \$2,021.02 N/A	@ @ @ @ @ M/A N/A N/A
** ** Dark I ** ** **	DS3 Interoffice Tr Statewide Fixed (per termina Variable (per mile - Dedicated Transp DS1 to Collocation DS3 to Collocation DS3 to Collocation FIPLEXING DS1/Voice Grade DS3/DS1 Fiber Dark Fiber - Interoff	fice per strand Zone 1 fice per strand Zone 2 fice per strand Zone 3 fifice per fot Zone 1	1L5UB 1L5UB MQ1UB MQ3UB	\$ 372.70 \$ 35.72 \$22.98 \$29.47 \$265.89 \$673.94	@ @ @ @ \$1,770.40 \$2,021.02	@ @ @ @ @ N/A N/A
** ** Dark I ** ** ** ** **	DS3 Interoffice Tr Statewide Fixed (per termina Variable (per mile - Dedicated Transp DS1 to Collocation DS3 to Collocation DS3 to Collocation DS1 / Voice Grade DS3 / DS1 Fiber Dark Fiber - Interoff	ransport ation) bort Cross Connects fice per strand Zone 1 fice per strand Zone 2 fice per strand Zone 3 fice per foot Zone 1 fice per foot Zone 2 fice per foot Zone 2 fice per foot Zone 2 fice per foot Zone 3	1L5UB 1L5UB MQ1UB MQ3UB ULY4X ULY4X ULY4X ULY4X ULY4X	\$ 372.70 \$ 35.72 \$22.98 \$29.47 \$265.89 \$673.94 \$40.67 \$40.67 N/A \$0.003796	@ @ @ \$1,770.40 \$2,021.02 N/A N/A N/A N/A	@ @ @ @
** ** Dark I ** ** ** ** ** **	DS3 Interoffice Tr Statewide Fixed (per termina Variable (per mile - Dedicated Transp DS1 to Collocation DS3 to Collocation DS3 to Collocation DS3 to Follocation DS4 Transp DS1 / Voice Grade DS3 / DS1 Fiber Dark Fiber - Interoff	ransport ation) port Cross Connects fice per strand Zone 1 fice per strand Zone 2 fice per strand Zone 3 ffice per foot Zone 1 ffice per foot Zone 1 ffice per foot Zone 2 ffice per foot Zone 1 ffice per foot Zone 3 Connect - Interoffice Zone 1	MQ1UB MQ3UB ULY4X ULY4X ULY4X ULY4X ULJAA, ULJAB ULJAA, ULJAB	\$ 372.70 \$ 35.72 \$22.98 \$29.47 \$265.89 \$673.94 \$40.67 \$40.67 N/A \$0.003796 \$0.005109 N/A	@ @ @ \$1,770.40 \$2,021.02 N/A N/A N/A N/A \$154.70	@ @ @
** ** Dark I ** ** ** ** **	DS3 Interoffice Tr Statewide Fixed (per termina Variable (per mile - Dedicated Transp DS1 to Collocation DS3 to Collocation DS1 / Voice Grade DS3 / DS1 Fiber Dark Fiber - Interoff	ice per strand Zone 1 lice per strand Zone 2 lice per strand Zone 2 lice per strand Zone 3 lifice per fot Zone 1 lifice per fot Zone 3 lifice zone 1 lifice zone 1 lifice zone 1 lifice zone 1 lifice zone 2	1L5UB 1L5UB MQ1UB MQ3UB ULY4X ULY4X ULY4X ULY4X ULY4X	\$ 372.70 \$ 35.72 \$22.98 \$29.47 \$265.89 \$673.94 \$40.67 \$40.67 N/A \$0.003796 \$0.005109 N/A \$4.19	@ @ @ \$1,770.40 \$2,021.02 N/A N/A N/A N/A \$154.70 \$154.70	@ @ @
** ** Dark I ** ** ** ** ** **	DS3 Interoffice Tr Statewide Fixed (per termina Variable (per mile - Dedicated Transp DS1 to Collocation DS3 to Collocation IPLEXING DS1 / Voice Grade DS3 / DS1 Fiber Dark Fiber - Interoff Dark Fiber - Cross C Dark Fiber Cross C Dark Fiber Cross C	ransport ation) ation) ation) cort Cross Connects fice per strand Zone 1 fice per strand Zone 2 fice per strand Zone 3 fifee per foot Zone 1 fifee per foot Zone 1 fifee per foot Zone 3 connect - Interoffice Zone 1 connect - Interoffice Zone 2 connect - Interoffice Zone 3	1L5UB 1L5UB MQ1UB MQ3UB ULY4X ULY4X ULY4X ULJAA, ULJAB ULJAA, ULJAB ULJAA, ULJAB UKCJX UKCJX	\$ 372.70 \$ 35.72 \$22.98 \$29.47 \$265.89 \$673.94 \$40.67 \$40.67 \$40.003796 \$0.003796 \$0.005109 \$V/A \$4.19 \$4.19	@ @ @ \$1,770.40 \$2,021.02 N/A	@ @ @
** ** Dark I ** ** ** ** ** ** **	DS3 Interoffice Tr Statewide Fixed (per termina Variable (per mile - Dedicated Transp DS1 to Collocation DS3 to Collocation DS3 to Collocation DS3 to Collocation DS3 to Collocation DS1 / Voice Grade DS3 / DS1 Fiber Dark Fiber - Interoff Dark Fiber Cross C	ransport ation) Don't Cross Connects fice per strand Zone 1 fice per strand Zone 2 fice per strand Zone 2 fice per foot Zone 1 fice per foot Zone 1 fice per foot Zone 3 fonnect - Interoffice Zone 1 Zonnect - Interoffice Zone 2 Zonnect - Lope Zone 3 Zonnect - Lope Zone 1	1L5UB 1L5UB 1L5UB MQ1UB MQ3UB MQ3UB ULY4X UKQJX UKCJX UKCJX UKCJX	\$ 372.70 \$ 35.72 \$22.98 \$29.47 \$265.89 \$673.94 \$40.67 \$40.67 N/A \$0.003796 \$0.005109 N/A \$4.19 \$4.19 \$4.19	© © © \$1,770.40 \$2,021.02 N/A N/A N/A N/A \$154.70 \$154.70 \$154.70 \$154.70 \$100.55	@ @ @
** ** Dark I ** ** ** ** ** ** ** **	DS3 Interoffice Tr Statewide Fixed (per termina Variable (per mile - Dedicated Transp DS1 to Collocation DS3 to Collocation DS3 to Collocation FIPLEXING DS1 / Voice Grade DS3 / DS1 Fiber Dark Fiber - Interoff Dark Fiber - Cross C Dark Fiber Cross C	fice per strand Zone 1 fice per strand Zone 2 fice per strand Zone 2 fice per strand Zone 3 fifice per foot Zone 1 fifice per foot Zone 3 fifice per foot Zone 2 fifice per foot Zone 3 Connect - Interoffice Zone 1 Connect - Interoffice Zone 2 Connect - Interoffice Zone 3 Connect - Loop Zone 1 Connect - Loop Zone 1 Connect - Loop Zone 1	1L5UB 1L5UB MQ1UB MQ3UB ULY4X ULY4X ULY4X ULJAA, ULJAB ULJAA, ULJAB ULJAA, ULJAB UKCJX UKCJX	\$ 372.70 \$ 35.72 \$22.98 \$29.47 \$265.89 \$673.94 \$40.67 \$40.67 N/A \$0.003796 \$0.005109 N/A \$4.19 \$4.19 \$4.19 \$4.22	@ @ @ \$1,770.40 \$2,021.02 N/A N/A N/A \$154.70 \$154.70 \$154.70 \$100.55 \$100.55	@ @ @ @
** ** Dark I ** ** ** ** ** ** **	DS3 Interoffice Tr Statewide Fixed (per termina Variable (per mile - Dedicated Transp DS1 to Collocation DS3 to Collocation DS1 / Voice Grade DS3 / DS1 Fiber Dark Fiber - Interoff Dark Fiber Cross C	ice per strand Zone 1 lice per strand Zone 2 lice per strand Zone 2 lice per strand Zone 3 life per fot Zone 1 life per fot Zone 3 life per fot Zone 1 life per fot Zone 2 life per fot Zone 2 life per fot Zone 2 life per fot Zone 3 life per fot Zone 2 life per fot Zone 2 life per fot Zone 3 life per fot Zone 4 life per fot Zone 3 life per fot Zone 3 life per fot Zone 4 life per fot Zone 3 life per fot Zone 4 life per fot Zo	1L5UB 1L5UB 1L5UB MQ1UB MQ3UB ULY4X ULY4X ULY4X ULY4X ULJAA, ULJAB ULJAA, ULJAB UKCJX UKCJX UKCHX	\$ 372.70 \$ 35.72 \$22.98 \$29.47 \$265.89 \$673.94 \$40.67 \$40.67 N/A \$0.003796 \$0.005109 N/A \$4.19 \$4.19 \$4.19 N/A	@ @ @ \$1,770.40 \$2,021.02 N/A N/A N/A N/A S154.70 \$154.70 N/A \$100.55 \$100.55 N/A	@ @ @
** ** Dark I ** ** ** ** ** ** **	DS3 Interoffice Tr Statewide Fixed (per termina Variable (per mile - Dedicated Transp DS1 to Collocation DS3 to Collocation S3 to Collocation FILEXING DS1 / Voice Grade DS3 / DS1 Fiber Dark Fiber - Interoff Dark Fiber Cross C	ransport ation) ation) ation) cort Cross Connects fice per strand Zone 1 fice per strand Zone 2 fice per strand Zone 3 fifice per foot Zone 3 fifice per foot Zone 1 fifice per foot Zone 2 fifice per foot Zone 3 connect - Interoffice Zone 1 connect - Interoffice Zone 1 connect - Interoffice Zone 3 connect - Loop Zone 1 connect - Loop Zone 1 connect - Loop Zone 2 connect - Loop Zone 2 connect - Loop Zone 3 fifice Inquiry Zone 1	1L5UB 1L5UB 1L5UB MQ1UB MQ3UB MQ3UB ULY4X ULY4X ULY4X ULY4X ULJAA, ULJAB ULJAA, ULJAB ULJAA, ULJAB UKCJX UKCHX UKCHX NR9D6	\$ 372.70 \$ 35.72 \$22.98 \$29.47 \$265.89 \$673.94 \$40.67 \$40.67 \$40.003796 \$0.003796 \$0.005109 N/A \$4.19 \$4.19 \$4.19 \$4.19 \$2.22 \$2.22	@ @ @ \$1,770.40 \$2,021.02 N/A N/A N/A N/A N/A \$154.70 \$154.70 N/A \$100.55 \$100.55 N/A \$447.77	@ @ @
** ** Dark I ** ** ** ** ** ** ** **	DS3 Interoffice Tr Statewide Fixed (per termina Variable (per mile - Dedicated Transp DS1 to Collocation DS3 to Collocation DS3 to Collocation DS3 to Collocation FIPLEXING DS1 / Voice Grade DS3 / DS1 Fiber Dark Fiber - Interoff Dark Fiber Cross C Dark Fiber - Interof	ice per strand Zone 1 lice per strand Zone 2 lice per strand Zone 2 lice per strand Zone 3 life per fot Zone 1 life per fot Zone 3 life per fot Zone 1 life per fot Zone 2 life per fot Zone 2 life per fot Zone 2 life per fot Zone 3 life per fot Zone 2 life per fot Zone 2 life per fot Zone 3 life per fot Zone 4 life per fot Zone 3 life per fot Zone 3 life per fot Zone 4 life per fot Zone 3 life per fot Zone 4 life per fot Zo	1L5UB 1L5UB 1L5UB MQ1UB MQ3UB ULY4X ULY4X ULY4X ULY4X ULJAA, ULJAB ULJAA, ULJAB UKCJX UKCJX UKCHX	\$ 372.70 \$ 35.72 \$22.98 \$29.47 \$265.89 \$673.94 \$40.67 \$40.67 N/A \$0.003796 \$0.005109 N/A \$4.19 \$4.19 \$4.19 N/A	@ @ @ \$1,770.40 \$2,021.02 N/A N/A N/A N/A S154.70 \$154.70 N/A \$100.55 \$100.55 N/A	@ @ @
** ** ** ** ** ** ** ** ** **	DS3 Interoffice Tr Statewide Fixed (per termina Variable (per mile - Dedicated Transp DS1 to Collocation DS3 to Collocation DS1 / Voice Grade DS3 / DS1 Fiber Dark Fiber - Interoff Dark Fiber Cross C	fice per strand Zone 1 fice per strand Zone 1 fice per strand Zone 2 fice per strand Zone 3 fice per strand Zone 3 fice per strand Zone 3 fice per foot Zone 1 fice per foot Zone 1 fice per foot Zone 2 fice per foot Zone 3 Connect - Interoffice Zone 1 Connect - Interoffice Zone 1 Connect - Loop Zone 2 Connect - Loop Zone 3 Connect - Loop Zone 2 Connect - Loop Zone 3 fice Inquiry Zone 1 fice Inquiry Zone 3	1L5UB 1L5UB 1L5UB MQ1UB MQ3UB MQ3UB ULY4X ULY4X ULY4X ULY4X ULJAA, ULJAB ULJAA, ULJAB ULJAA, ULJAB UKCJX UKCHX UKCHX NR9D6	\$ 372.70 \$ 35.72 \$22.98 \$29.47 \$265.89 \$673.94 \$40.67 \$40.67 N/A \$0.003796 \$0.005109 N/A \$4.19 \$4.19 \$4.19 \$4.19 N/A \$2.22 \$2.22 N/A	@ @ @ \$1,770.40 \$2,021.02 N/A N/A N/A N/A \$154.70 \$154.70 \$10.55 \$100.55 N/A \$447.77 \$447.77	@ @ @
** ** ** ** ** ** ** ** ** **	DS3 Interoffice Tr Statewide Fixed (per termina Variable (per mile - Dedicated Transp DS1 to Collocation DS3 to Collocation DS3 to Collocation DS3 to Collocation DS3 to State DS1 / Voice Grade DS3 / DS1 Fiber Dark Fiber - Interoff Dark Fiber Cross C Dark Fiber Interoff Dark Fiber Interoff Dark Fiber Interoff Dark Fiber - Interoff Routine Modificat	ation) ation) cont Cross Connects dice per strand Zone 1 dice per strand Zone 2 dice per strand Zone 2 dice per strand Zone 3 diffice per foot Zone 1 diffice per foot Zone 1 diffice per foot Zone 2 diffice per foot Zone 3 Connect - Interoffice Zone 1 Connect - Interoffice Zone 1 Connect - Interoffice Zone 2 Connect - Interoffice Zone 3 Connect - Loop Zone 3 diffice Inquiry Zone 1 diffice Inquiry Zone 2 diffice Inquiry Zone 3	MQ1UB MQ3UB MQ1UB MQ3UB ULY4X ULY4X ULY4X ULY4X ULY4X ULY4X ULY4X ULY4X UKCJX UKCJX UKCJX UKCHX UKCHX NR9D6 NR9D6	\$ 372.70 \$ 35.72 \$22.98 \$29.47 \$265.89 \$673.94 \$40.67 \$40.03796 \$0.003796 \$0.005109 N/A \$4.19 \$4.19 \$4.19 N/A \$2.22 \$2.22 N/A N/A N/A	@ @ @ \$1,770.40 \$2,021.02 N/A N/A N/A N/A \$154.70 \$154.70 N/A \$100.55 \$100.55 N/A \$447.77 N/A	@ @ @
** ** ** ** ** ** ** ** ** **	DS3 Interoffice Tr Statewide Fixed (per termina Variable (per mile - Dedicated Transp DS1 to Collocation DS3 to Collocation DS3 to Collocation DS3 to Collocation DS3 to State DS1 / Voice Grade DS3 / DS1 Fiber Dark Fiber - Interoff Dark Fiber Cross C Dark Fiber Interoff Dark Fiber Interoff Dark Fiber Interoff Dark Fiber - Interoff Routine Modificat	fice per strand Zone 1 fice per strand Zone 1 fice per strand Zone 2 fice per strand Zone 3 fice per strand Zone 3 fice per strand Zone 3 fice per foot Zone 1 fice per foot Zone 1 fice per foot Zone 2 fice per foot Zone 3 Connect - Interoffice Zone 1 Connect - Interoffice Zone 1 Connect - Loop Zone 2 Connect - Loop Zone 3 Connect - Loop Zone 2 Connect - Loop Zone 3 fice Inquiry Zone 1 fice Inquiry Zone 3	1L5UB 1L5UB 1L5UB MQ1UB MQ3UB MQ3UB ULY4X ULY4X ULY4X ULY4X ULJAA, ULJAB ULJAA, ULJAB ULJAA, ULJAB UKCJX UKCHX UKCHX NR9D6	\$ 372.70 \$ 35.72 \$22.98 \$29.47 \$265.89 \$673.94 \$40.67 \$40.67 N/A \$0.003796 \$0.005109 N/A \$4.19 \$4.19 \$4.19 \$4.19 N/A \$2.22 \$2.22 N/A	@ @ @ \$1,770.40 \$2,021.02 N/A N/A N/A N/A \$154.70 \$154.70 \$10.55 \$100.55 N/A \$447.77 \$447.77	@ @ @
** ** ** ** ** ** ** ** ** **	DS3 Interoffice Tr Statewide Fixed (per termina Variable (per mile - Dedicated Transp DS1 to Collocation DS3 to Collocation DS3 to Collocation DS1 / Voice Grade DS3 / DS1 Fiber Dark Fiber - Interoff Dark Fiber Cross C Dark Fiber Cross C Dark Fiber Cross C Dark Fiber Cross C Dark Fiber - Interoff Dark Fiber	ation) ation) cont Cross Connects dice per strand Zone 1 dice per strand Zone 2 dice per strand Zone 2 dice per strand Zone 3 diffice per foot Zone 1 diffice per foot Zone 1 diffice per foot Zone 2 diffice per foot Zone 3 Connect - Interoffice Zone 1 Connect - Interoffice Zone 1 Connect - Interoffice Zone 2 Connect - Interoffice Zone 3 Connect - Loop Zone 3 diffice Inquiry Zone 1 diffice Inquiry Zone 2 diffice Inquiry Zone 3	MQ1UB MQ3UB MQ1UB MQ3UB ULY4X ULY4X ULY4X ULY4X ULY4X ULY4X ULY4X ULY4X UKCJX UKCJX UKCJX UKCHX UKCHX NR9D6 NR9D6	\$ 372.70 \$ 35.72 \$22.98 \$29.47 \$265.89 \$673.94 \$40.67 \$40.03796 \$0.003796 \$0.005109 N/A \$4.19 \$4.19 \$4.19 N/A \$2.22 \$2.22 N/A N/A	@ @ @ \$1,770.40 \$2,021.02 N/A N/A N/A N/A \$154.70 \$154.70 N/A \$100.55 \$100.55 N/A \$447.77 N/A	@ @ @
** ** ** ** ** ** ** ** ** **	DS3 Interoffice Tr Statewide Fixed (per termina Variable (per mile - Dedicated Transp DS1 to Collocation DS3 to Collocation DS4 tiber - Interoff DS4 tiber - Interoff DS5 tiber Cross CO DS6 tiber Cross CO DS6 tiber Cross CO DS7 tiber Cross CO	ation) ation) cont Cross Connects dice per strand Zone 1 dice per strand Zone 2 dice per strand Zone 2 dice per strand Zone 3 diffice per foot Zone 1 diffice per foot Zone 1 diffice per foot Zone 2 diffice per foot Zone 3 Connect - Interoffice Zone 1 Connect - Interoffice Zone 1 Connect - Interoffice Zone 2 Connect - Interoffice Zone 3 Connect - Loop Zone 3 diffice Inquiry Zone 1 diffice Inquiry Zone 2 diffice Inquiry Zone 3	MQ1UB MQ3UB MQ1UB MQ3UB ULY4X ULY4X ULY4X ULY4X ULY4X ULY4X ULY4X ULY4X UKCJX UKCJX UKCJX UKCHX UKCHX NR9D6 NR9D6	\$ 372.70 \$ 35.72 \$22.98 \$29.47 \$265.89 \$673.94 \$40.67 \$40.03796 \$0.003796 \$0.005109 N/A \$4.19 \$4.19 \$4.19 N/A \$2.22 \$2.22 N/A N/A N/A	© © \$1,770.40 \$2,021.02 N/A N/A N/A N/A \$154.70 \$154.70 \$154.70 N/A \$100.55 \$100.55 N/A \$447.77 \$447.77 N/A	@ @ @ @
** ** ** ** ** ** ** ** ** **	DS3 Interoffice Tr Statewide Fixed (per termina Variable (per mile - Dedicated Transp DS1 to Collocation DS3 to Collocation DS3 to Collocation DS1 / Voice Grade DS3 / DS1 Fiber Dark Fiber - Interoff Dark Fiber Cross C Dark Fiber Cross C Dark Fiber Cross C Dark Fiber Cross C Dark Fiber - Interoff Dark Fiber	ation) ation) cont Cross Connects dice per strand Zone 1 dice per strand Zone 2 dice per strand Zone 2 dice per strand Zone 3 diffice per foot Zone 1 diffice per foot Zone 1 diffice per foot Zone 2 diffice per foot Zone 3 Connect - Interoffice Zone 1 Connect - Interoffice Zone 1 Connect - Interoffice Zone 2 Connect - Interoffice Zone 3 Connect - Loop Zone 3 diffice Inquiry Zone 1 diffice Inquiry Zone 2 diffice Inquiry Zone 3	MQ1UB MQ3UB MQ1UB MQ3UB ULY4X ULY4X ULY4X ULY4X ULY4X ULY4X ULY4X ULY4X UKCJX UKCJX UKCJX UKCHX UKCHX NR9D6 NR9D6	\$ 372.70 \$ 35.72 \$22.98 \$29.47 \$265.89 \$673.94 \$40.67 \$40.03796 \$0.003796 \$0.005109 N/A \$4.19 \$4.19 \$4.19 N/A \$2.22 \$2.22 N/A N/A	@ @ @ \$1,770.40 \$2,021.02 N/A N/A N/A N/A \$154.70 \$154.70 N/A \$100.55 \$100.55 N/A \$447.77 N/A	@ @ @
** ** ** ** ** ** ** ** ** ** ** ** **	DS3 Interoffice Tr Statewide Fixed (per termina Variable (per mile - Dedicated Transp DS1 to Collocation DS3 to Collocation DS3 to Collocation DS1 / Voice Grade DS3 / DS1 Fiber Dark Fiber - Interoff Dark Fiber Cross C Dark Fiber Cross	ransport ation) ation) action	1L5UB 1L5UB 1L5UB 1L5UB MQ1UB MQ3UB ULY4X ULY4X ULY4X ULY4X ULJAA, ULJAB ULJAA, ULJAB UKCJX UKCJX UKCJX UKCHX NR9D6 NR9D6 NR9D6	\$ 372.70 \$ 35.72 \$22.98 \$29.47 \$265.89 \$673.94 \$40.67 \$40.03796 \$0.003796 \$0.005109 N/A \$4.19 \$4.19 \$4.19 N/A \$2.22 \$2.22 N/A N/A N/A	© © \$1,770.40 \$2,021.02 N/A N/A N/A N/A \$154.70 \$154.70 \$154.70 N/A \$100.55 \$100.55 N/A \$447.77 \$447.77 N/A	@ @ @ @
** ** ** ** ** ** ** ** ** ** ** ** **	DS3 Interoffice Tr Statewide Fixed (per termina Variable (per mile - Dedicated Transp DS1 to Collocation DS3 to Collocation DS3 to Collocation DS1 / Voice Grade DS3 / DS1 Fiber Dark Fiber - Interoff Dark Fiber Cross C Dark Fiber Cross	ation) ation) cont Cross Connects dice per strand Zone 1 dice per strand Zone 2 dice per strand Zone 2 dice per strand Zone 3 diffice per foot Zone 1 diffice per foot Zone 1 diffice per foot Zone 2 diffice per foot Zone 3 Connect - Interoffice Zone 1 Connect - Interoffice Zone 1 Connect - Interoffice Zone 2 Connect - Interoffice Zone 3 Connect - Loop Zone 3 diffice Inquiry Zone 1 diffice Inquiry Zone 2 diffice Inquiry Zone 3	1L5UB 1L5UB 1L5UB 1L5UB MQ1UB MQ3UB ULY4X ULY4X ULY4X ULY4X ULJAA, ULJAB ULJAA, ULJAB UKCJX UKCJX UKCJX UKCHX NR9D6 NR9D6 NR9D6	\$ 372.70 \$ 35.72 \$22.98 \$29.47 \$265.89 \$673.94 \$40.67 \$40.03796 \$0.003796 \$0.005109 N/A \$4.19 \$4.19 \$4.19 N/A \$2.22 \$2.22 N/A N/A N/A	© © \$1,770.40 \$2,021.02 N/A N/A N/A N/A \$154.70 \$154.70 \$154.70 N/A \$100.55 \$100.55 N/A \$447.77 \$447.77 N/A	@ @ @ @
** ** Dark I ** ** ** ** ** ** ** ** ** ** ** ** **	DS3 Interoffice Tr Statewide Fixed (per termina Variable (per mile - Dedicated Transp DS1 to Collocation DS3 to Collocation DS4 Fiber - Interoff DS4 Fiber - Interoff DS4 Fiber - Interoff DS5 to Collocation DS5 to Collocati	ransport ation) ation) action	1L5UB 1L5UB 1L5UB 1L5UB MQ1UB MQ3UB ULY4X ULY4X ULY4X ULY4X ULJAA, ULJAB ULJAA, ULJAB UKCJX UKCJX UKCJX UKCHX NR9D6 NR9D6 NR9D6	\$ 372.70 \$ 35.72 \$22.98 \$29.47 \$265.89 \$673.94 \$40.67 \$40.03796 \$0.003796 \$0.005109 N/A \$4.19 \$4.19 \$4.19 N/A \$2.22 \$2.22 N/A N/A N/A	© © \$1,770.40 \$2,021.02 N/A N/A N/A N/A \$154.70 \$154.70 \$154.70 N/A \$100.55 \$100.55 N/A \$447.77 \$447.77 N/A	@ @ @ @
** ** Dark I ** ** ** ** ** ** ** ** ** ** ** ** **	DS3 Interoffice Tr Statewide Fixed (per termina Variable (per mile - Dedicated Transp DS1 to Collocation DS3 to Collocation DS3 to Collocation DS3 to Collocation DS3 to Fiber DS1 / Voice Grade DS3 / DS1 Fiber Dark Fiber - Interoff DARK Fiber Cross C DARK Fiber - Interoff DARK Fiber	ransport ation) ation) action	MQ1UB MQ3UB MQ3UB ULY4X ULY4X ULY4X ULY4X ULJAA, ULJAB ULJAA, ULJAB UKCJX UKCJX UKCJX UKCHX NR9D6 NR9D6 NR9D6 N3RUE	\$ 372.70 \$ 35.72 \$22.98 \$29.47 \$265.89 \$673.94 \$40.67 N/A \$0.003796 \$0.005109 N/A \$4.19 \$4.19 \$4.19 N/A \$2.22 \$2.22 N/A N/A N/A N/A	@ @ @ \$1,770.40 \$2,021.02 N/A N/A N/A N/A \$154.70 \$154.70 \$154.70 \$100.55 \$100.55 N/A \$447.77 N/A ICB	@ @ @
** ** Dark I ** ** ** ** ** ** ** ** ** ** ** ** **	DS3 Interoffice Tr Statewide Fixed (per termina Variable (per mile - Dedicated Transp DS1 to Collocation DS3 to Collocation FIPLEXING DS1 / Voice Grade DS3 / DS1 Fiber Dark Fiber - Interoff Dark Fiber Cross C Dark Fiber Lorss C Dark Fiber Lors C Dark Fiber Lorss C	ransport ation) ation) action	1L5UB 1L5UB 1L5UB MQ1UB MQ3UB MQ3UB ULY4X ULY4X ULY4X ULY4X ULY4X ULY4X ULY4X ULY4X NREJR NRSD6 NRSD6 NRSD6 NRSD6 NRSD6 NRSUE	\$ 372.70 \$ 35.72 \$22.98 \$29.47 \$265.89 \$673.94 \$40.67 \$40.67 \$40.003796 \$0.003796 \$0.005109 N/A \$4.19 \$4.19 N/A \$2.22 \$2.22 N/A N/A N/A N/A	© © © S1,770.40 \$2,021.02 N/A N/A N/A \$154.70 \$154.70 \$100.55 \$100.55 N/A \$447.77 N/A ICB N/A S447.77 N/A S447.77 N/A S448.77 N/A S448.77 N/A S448.77 N/A S448.77 N/A	@ @ @
** ** Dark I ** ** ** ** ** ** ** ** ** ** ** ** **	DS3 Interoffice Tr Statewide Fixed (per termina Variable (per mile - Dedicated Transp DS1 to Collocation DS3 to Collocation DS3 to Collocation DS3 to Collocation DS1 / Voice Grade DS3 / DS1 Fiber Dark Fiber - Interoff Dark Fiber Cross C Dark Fiber - Interoff Dark Fiber Cross C Dark Fibe	ransport ation) ation) action	1L5UB 1L5UB 1L5UB MQ1UB MQ3UB ULY4X ULY4X ULY4X ULY4X ULJAA, ULJAB ULJAA, ULJAB UKCJX UKCJX UKCHX UKCHX NR9D6 NR9D6 NR9D6 NR9D6 NR9D6 NR9D6 NR9D6 NR9D7	\$ 372.70 \$ 35.72 \$22.98 \$29.47 \$265.89 \$673.94 \$40.67 \$40.67 \$0.003796 \$0.005109 N/A \$4.19 \$4.19 N/A \$2.22 \$2.22 \$2.22 \$1.22 \$2.22 \$2.24 \$2.25 \$2.24 \$2.25 \$2.26 \$2.26 \$2.26 \$2.27 \$2.27 \$2.28 \$2.29 \$2.29 \$2.20 \$	© © © \$1,770.40 \$2,021.02 N//A N/A N/A N/A \$154.70 \$154.70 \$100.55 \$100.55 N/A \$447.77 \$447.77 N/A ICB	@ @ @ @
** ** Dark I ** ** ** ** ** ** ** ** ** ** ** ** **	DS3 Interoffice Tr Statewide Fixed (per termina Variable (per mile - Dedicated Transp DS1 to Collocation DS3 to Collocation DS3 to Collocation DS1 / Voice Grade DS3 / DS1 Fiber Dark Fiber - Interoff Dark Fiber Cross C Dark Fiber Cross C Dark Fiber Cross C Dark Fiber Cross C Dark Fiber - Interoff Dark Fiber Cross C Dark F	ransport ation) ation) action	1L5UB 1L5UB 1L5UB 1L5UB MQ1UB MQ3UB ULY4X ULY4X ULY4X ULJAA, ULJAB ULJAA, ULJAB ULJAA, ULJAB UKCJX UKCHX UKCHX NR9D6 NR9D6 NR9D6 NR9D6 NR9D6 NR9D6 NR9D6 NR9D6	\$ 372.70 \$ 35.72 \$22.98 \$29.47 \$265.89 \$673.94 \$40.67 N/A \$0.003796 \$0.005109 N/A \$4.19 \$4.19 N/A \$2.22 \$2.22 N/A N/A N/A N/A N/A N/A	© © \$1,770.40 \$2,021.02 N/A N/A N/A N/A \$154.70 \$154.70 \$154.70 \$154.70 \$1447.77 N/A CEB N/A SA47.77 SA47.77 N/A ICB \$49.80 \$49.80 \$48.50	@ @ @ @ @
** ** Dark I ** ** ** ** ** ** ** ** ** ** ** ** **	DS3 Interoffice Tr Statewide Fixed (per termina Variable (per mile - Dedicated Transp DS1 to Collocation DS3 to Collocation DS3 to Collocation DS3 to Collocation DS3 to Fiber Dark Fiber - Interoff Dark Fiber Cross C Dark Fiber Cross C Dark Fiber Cross C Dark Fiber Cross C Dark Fiber - Interoff Dark Fiber Cross C Dark Fiber Cros	ransport ation) ation) action	1L5UB 1L5UB 1L5UB 1L5UB MQ1UB MQ3UB ULY4X ULY4X ULY4X ULJAA, ULJAB ULJAA, ULJAB ULJAA, ULJAB UKCJX UKCHX UKCHX NR9D6 NR9D6 NR9D6 NR9D6 NR9D6 NR9D6 NR9D6 NR9D6	\$ 372.70 \$ 35.72 \$22.98 \$29.47 \$265.89 \$673.94 \$40.67 N/A \$0.003796 \$0.005109 N/A \$4.19 \$4.19 N/A \$2.22 \$2.22 N/A N/A N/A N/A N/A N/A	© © \$1,770.40 \$2,021.02 N/A N/A N/A N/A \$154.70 \$154.70 \$154.70 \$154.70 \$1447.77 N/A CEB N/A SA47.77 SA47.77 N/A ICB \$49.80 \$49.80 \$48.50	@ @ @ @
** ** Dark I ** ** ** ** ** ** ** ** ** ** ** ** **	DS3 Interoffice Tr Statewide Fixed (per termina Variable (per mile - Dedicated Transp DS1 to Collocation DS3 to Collocation Dark Fiber - Interoff Dark Fiber - Interoff Dark Fiber - Interoff Dark Fiber Cross C Dark Fiber Lores Dark Fiber Lores Dark Fiber Lores Dark Fiber Lores Dark Fiber - Interof Dark Fiber Cross C Dark	ransport ation) ation) action	MQ1UB MQ3UB MQ1UB MQ3UB ULY4X ULY4X ULY4X ULY4X ULJAA, ULJAB ULJAA, ULJAB UKCJX UKCJX UKCJX UKCHX UKCHX NR9D6 NR9D6 NR9D6 NR9D6 NR9D6 NR9D8 NR9UE	\$ 372.70 \$ 35.72 \$22.98 \$29.47 \$265.89 \$673.94 \$40.67 \$40.67 \$4.0003796 \$0.005109 N/A \$4.19 \$4.19 N/A \$2.22 \$2.22 N/A N/A N/A N/A N/A N/A	© © © S1,770.40 \$2,021.02 N/A N/A N/A N/A S154.70 \$154.70 \$154.70 N/A S447.77 N/A S447.77 N/A S447.77 N/A S45.8 \$49.80 \$45.09 \$48.50 \$33.54	@ @ @ R R R R R R R R R R R R R R R R
** ** Dark I ** ** ** ** ** ** ** ** ** ** ** ** **	DS3 Interoffice Tr Statewide Fixed (per termina Variable (per mile - Dedicated Transp DS1 to Collocation DS3 to Collocation DS3 to Collocation DS1 / Voice Grade DS3 / DS1 Fiber Dark Fiber - Interoff Dark Fiber - Interof	ransport ation) ation) action	1L5UB 1L5UB 1L5UB 1L5UB MQ1UB MQ3UB ULY4X ULY4X ULY4X ULY4X ULJAA, ULJAB ULJAA, ULJAB UKCJX UKCJX UKCJX UKCHX NR9D6 NR9D6 NR9D6 NR9D6 NR9D6 NR9D8	\$ 372.70 \$ 35.72 \$22.98 \$29.47 \$265.89 \$673.94 \$40.67 \$40.67 \$40.003796 \$0.003796 \$0.005109 N/A \$4.19 \$4.19 N/A \$2.22 \$2.22 \$2.22 N/A N/A N/A N/A N/A N/A N/A	© © \$1,770.40 \$2,021.02 N/A N/A N/A N/A \$154.70 \$154.70 \$154.70 N/A \$447.77 N/A ICB N/A \$447.77 N/A \$450.55 \$100	@ @ @ @ @
Dark I	DS3 Interoffice Tr Statewide Fixed (per termina Variable (per mile - Dedicated Transp DS1 to Collocation DS3 to Collocation DS4 tiber - Interoff DS4 tiber - Interoff DS4 tiber - Interoff DS5 tiber Cross C DS6 tiber Cross C DS6 tiber Cross C DS7 ti	ransport ation) ation) action	1L5UB 1L5UB 1L5UB 1L5UB MQ1UB MQ3UB ULY4X ULY4X ULY4X ULJAA, ULJAB ULJAA, ULJAB UKCJX UKCHX UKCHX NR9D6 NR9D6 NR9D6 NR9D6 NR9D6 NR9D7 NRBUR NRBUR NRBUR NRBUY NRBUY	\$ 372.70 \$ 35.72 \$22.98 \$29.47 \$265.89 \$673.94 \$40.67 \$40.67 \$0.003796 \$0.003796 \$0.005109 N/A \$4.19 \$4.19 N/A \$2.22 \$2.22 N/A N/A N/A N/A N/A N/A N/A	© © \$1,770.40 \$2,021.02 N/A N/A N/A N/A N/A \$154.70 \$154.70 \$154.70 \$154.70 N/A \$100.55 \$100.55 N/A \$447.77 \$447.77 N/A ICB N/A \$10.55 \$10.55 N/A \$10.55 \$10.55 N/A \$10.55 \$10.55 N/A \$10.55 \$10.55 N/A \$447.77 \$447.77 N/A ICB	@ @ @ @
Dark I	DS3 Interoffice Tr Statewide Fixed (per termina Variable (per mile - Dedicated Transp DS1 to Collocation DS3 to Fiber DS1 / Voice Grade DS3 / DS1 Fiber Dark Fiber - Interoff DARK Fiber Cross C DAR	ation) bort Cross Connects flice per strand Zone 1 flice per strand Zone 2 flice per strand Zone 3 fflice per strand Zone 3 fflice per foot Zone 1 fflice per foot Zone 2 fflice per foot Zone 2 fflice per foot Zone 3 Zonnect - Interofflice Zone 1 Zonnect - Interofflice Zone 1 Zonnect - Interofflice Zone 2 Zonnect - Loop Zone 1 Zonnect - Loop Zone 3 fflice Inquiry Zone 3	MQ1UB MQ3UB MQ1UB MQ3UB ULY4X ULY4X ULY4X ULY4X ULJAA, ULJAB ULJAA, ULJAB UKCJX UKCJX UKCHX UKCHX NR9D6 NR9D6 NR9D6 NR9D6 NR9D6 NR9D6 NR9D7 NRBUP NRBUV NRBUQ NRBUW NRBUO	\$ 372.70 \$ 35.72 \$22.98 \$29.47 \$265.89 \$673.94 \$40.67 \$40.03796 \$0.003796 \$0.005109 N/A \$4.19 \$4.19 N/A N/A N/A N/A N/A N/A N/A N/A N/A	© © © \$1,770.40 \$2,021.02 N/A N/A N/A N/A \$154.70 \$154.70 \$10.55 \$100.55 N/A \$447.77 N/A \$447.77 N/A \$447.77 \$447.77 \$447.77 \$48.50 \$48.50 \$48.50 \$5 48.50 \$	@ @ @ @ @ @ @

Neva	da		Hood	Recurring		ecurring
			USOC		Initial	Add'l
TRAN	ISIT SERVICE			USAGE		
			Per MOU	\$ 0.00898		
_						
INTER	RCARRIER CO	MPENSATION-LOCAL TRAFFIC TERMINATION		USAGE		
	Rate for All ISI	P-Bound and Section 251(b)(5) Traffic as per FCC 01-131, per MOU		\$ 0.0007		
ОТНЕ	R					
Direc	tory Assistance			0.40	NI/A	
	Directory Assist	ance, per call bry Assistance (NDA), per call		0.40 0.65	N/A N/A	
		ory Assistance (RDA), per call		0.65	N/A	
		gory Search (BCS), per call		0.65	N/A	
	Express Call Co	ompletion / Directory Assistance Call Completion, per call		0.15	N/A	
	OS/DA Automa	ated Call Greeting and References / Rates				
		er - Initial/Subsequent Load, per switch	BRAND	N/A	\$ 1,800.00	
		erence/Rate Look Up, per OS/DA call		0.03	N/A	
		e - Initial Load, per state, per OCN e - Subsequent Load, per state, per OCN		N/A	\$ 5,000.00 \$ 1,500.00	
	. ato residibility	- Sabasquarit Educi, por stato, por Sori			1,500.00	
Opera	ator Services	10.110		0.:-		
		d Call Processing, per call ted Call processing - All Types (Including Busy Line Verify [BLV]		0.15	N/A	
		gency Interrupt [BLV/I]), per work second		0.03	N/A	
		tance Listing Information Services		¢ 0.000045	NI/A	
		per listing for Initial load per listing for subsequent updates		\$ 0.086615 \$ 0.086615	N/A N/A	
	Lata-Wide Call	Completion		· · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · ·		
	Rate per MOU	for each completed ECCS call		\$ 0.0120	N/A	
MISC	ELLANEOUS					
	Lata-Wide Call					
	Rate per MOU	for each completed ECCS call		\$ 0.0120	N/A	
	Local Exchange	e Routing Guide (LERG) Per NXX		N/A	N/A	
	NXX Migration Migration cha			N/A	N/A	
				13//3	13//3	
	Intercompany T	erminating Compensation			-	·
	Slamming inves	stigation fee		N/A	N/A	
		-				
Mess	age Exchange	ME 3rd Party HostFacility CLEC		-		
		CLEC Billing Charge (per message)		\$ 0.05		
		AT&T Nevada Billing Charge (per message)		\$ 0.05		
		AT&T Nevada Settlement Charge (per message)		\$ 0.16		
		ME PB HostFacility CLEC Set-Up Charge				\$8,500.00
		AT&T Nevada Monthly Charge		\$1,200.00		ψο,σσσ.σσ
		AT&T Nevada Message Processing Rate (per message)		\$0.014		
		AT&T Nevada Replacement Tape Fee (per tape) AT&T Nevada Consulting/Training Fee (per hour)		\$ 50.00 \$80.00		
		LEC Billing Rate		\$80.00 ICB		
		CLEC Billing Rate (per message)		\$0.05		
		ME 3rd Party or No HostResale/UNE CLEC CLEC Billing Charge (per message)		\$ 0.05		N/A
		CLEC Billing Charge (per message) AT&T Nevada Settlement Charge (per message)		\$ 0.05 \$ 0.16		IN/A
		ME PB HostResale/UNE CLEC				
		Set-Up Charge		*****		\$4,250.00
		AT&T Nevada Monthly Charge AT&T Nevada Message Processing Rate (per message)		\$600.00 \$0.014		
		AT&T Nevada Message Processing Rate (per message) AT&T Nevada Message Packaging Rate (per message)		\$0.014		
		AT&T Nevada Replacement Tape Fee (per tape)		\$ 50.00		
		AT&T Nevada Consulting/Training Fee (per hour) LEC Billing Rate		\$80.00 ICB		
		CLEC Billing Rate CLEC Billing Rate (per message)		ICB \$0.05		
				Ţ2.00		
MAIN		SERVICE CHARGES		N/A	First Half-Hour	Each Addl. Half-Hour
	Basic Time Overtime			N/A N/A	\$62.64 \$69.14	\$34.11 \$40.61
	Premium Time			N/A	\$94.22	\$47.10
TIME	& MATERIAL C Basic Time	HARGES		N/A	First Half-Hour	Each Addl. Half-Hour
	Overtime			N/A N/A	\$55.03 \$61.53	\$34.11 \$40.61
	Premium Time			N/A	\$68.04	\$47.10
Poles	and Duct (Stru	icture)		Annual		
-	Poles (\$/attachm	ent/yr.)* ##		\$ 2.35		
		Occupancy Fees ##		\$ 1.34		
	Full Duct (\$/ft/yr	·.)		\$ 0.67		

levac	a l		Recurring	Non-Re	ecurring
		USOC	· ·	Initial	Add'l
	Half Duct (\$/ft/yr)				
	Contract Administration Fee			Non recurring \$ 125.00	
	Administrative Record-Keeping Fee			\$ 125.00	
	Unauthorized Attachment Fee			\$500 per Pole	
	Unauthorized Occupancy Fee			\$500 per Manhole	
	*For (1) each one foot of usable space, or fraction thereof, occupied and (2) each additional				
	one foot of space, or fraction thereof, rendered unusable by the attachment's presence.				
	## Note: All pole and conduit license fees are for a period of one year from January 1 thru Dec				
	effective January 1, 2005 and billable semi-annually in advance in January and July of each year				
	New rates will be communicated to CLEC no later than November 1st for the succeed	ding year.			
	All Non-Recurring Charges are final prices (PUCN docket nos. 99-12033 & 00-4001)				
	See Supplemental Rate Sheet for Non-Recurring Charges				
	The Parties acknowledge and agree that the rates set forth are interim and subject to true-up pe	ending state established rates.			
ΤΗΕ	R RESALE		Resale	<u>Discounts</u>	
			Recurring	Non recurring	
	Universal Lifeline Service				
	- Rates and Charges - Rate per month for each ULS access line:				
\dashv	- Rate per month for each OLS access line: - Individual Line Flat Rate Lifeline Res. Service		18.05%	N/A	
\dashv	- Two-Party Line Flat Rate Lifeline Res. Service		18.05%	N/A	
	- Individual Line Standard Measured Lifeline		18.05%	N/A	
	Residence Service		18.05%		·
	- Individual Line Low Use Measured Lifeline		18.05%	N/A	
	Residence Service		18.05% 18.05%	N/A	
	- Suburban Primary Station Lifeline Residence Service		18.05%	IN/A	
\dashv	- Farmer Line Lifeline Residence Service		18.05%	N/A	
	Call Restriction				-
	- Rates and Charges		10.050/	N1/A	
	each residence exchange line each trunk and business exchange line		18.05% 18.05%	N/A N/A	
	- each trunk and business exchange line		16.05 /6	IN/A	
	900 Call Blocking				
	- Rates and Charges				
	- Add 900 Call Blocking- Residence				
	- Call Blocking				
	Individual Line Flat Rate Residence Service Subsequent Request		N/A	18.05%	
	- Individual Line Measured Rate Res. Service		IN/A	10.0576	
	- Subsequent Request		N/A	18.05%	
	- Add 900 Call Blocking- Business				
	- Call Blocking				
	- Business Service Flat Rate				
	- per line -Call Blocking		N/A	18.05%	
	- Business Service Measured Rate				
	- per line		N/A	18.05%	
	Listing Services				
	- Rates and Charges				
	- Additional Listings and Lines of Information				
	- Listing Type		18.05%	NI/A	
-	Each business listing Any individual residing at a residence, listed		10.03%	N/A	
-	at the residence, each listing		18.05%	N/A	
	- Listing of guest of hotel, each listing		18.05%	N/A	
	- Reference to service of same subscriber,				-
	each listing		18.05%	N/A	
_	Reference to service of another subscriber, each listing		18.05% 18.05%	N/A	
	each listing - Other information in addition to a listing,		18.05%	IN/A	
	each line		18.05%	N/A	
	- Non-Published Service		18.05%		
	- Each Service		18.05%	N/A	
	DIDECTORY ACCIOTANCE (OPERATOR OFFICE)				
	DIRECTORY ASSISTANCE / OPERATOR SERVICES Local Directory Assistance		18.05%	N/A	
	Local Operator Services		18.05%	N/A N/A	
\dashv			.0.0070	.4/1	
	National Directory Assistance (NDA), per call		0.65	N/A	
	Reverse Directory Assistance (RDA), per call		0.65	N/A	
	Business Category Search (BCS), per call		0.65	N/A	
-	Express Call Completion / Directory Assistance Call Completion, per call		0.15	N/A	
-	OS/DA Automated Call Greeting and References / Rates		+	1	
	Branding - Other - Initial/Subsequent Load, per switch	BRAND	N/A	\$ 1,800.00	
	Brand and Reference/Rate Look Up, per OS/DA call		0.03	N/A	
	Rate Reference - Initial Load, per state, per OCN		N/A	\$ 5,000.00	
	Rate Reference - Subsequent Load, per state, per OCN			\$ 1,500.00	<u></u>
	U.E.		1		
	LE Elements for new and additional service, move and changes and		_		
	in place connections. (BUSINESS)		+	1	
\dashv	- Service Ordering Charge, per customer request:		1		
	- Connecting new or additional central office line		N/A	18.05%	
	- Move/chg. svc./equip.,or add new or additional		N/A	18.05%	
	svc./equip. (other than central office line)		1		

vada vada		Recurring	Non-Rec	urring
	USOC		Initial	Add'l
- Move/chg. svc./equip.or add new or additional		N/A	18.05%	
svc./equip. associated with CCS or CC2000 ftrs.				
- Central Office Line Connection Charge, per line:				
- Local Central Office		N/A	18.05%	
- Contiguous Foreign Exchg./Foreign Prefix Svc.		N/A	18.05%	
- Noncontiguous Foreign Exchange		N/A	18.05%	
- Premises Visit Charge- each visit		N/A	18.05%	
Flowerte for any and additional continuous and above and				
Elements for new and additional service, move and changes and				
in place connections. (RESIDENCE)			40.050/	
Service Ordering Charge, per customer request: Connecting new or additional central office line		N/A N/A	18.05% 18.05%	
Move/chg. svc./equip., or add new or additional		IN/A	18.05%	
svc./equip. (other than central office line)		N/A	18.05%	
- Move/chg. svc./equip., or add new or additional	_	14/7	10.0070	
svc./equip. associated with CCS or CC2000 ftrs				
- Central Office Line Connection Charge, per line:		N/A	18.05%	
- Local Central Office ¹		N/A	18.05%	
- Contiguous Foreign Exchg./Foreign Prefix Svc.		N/A	18.05%	
- Noncontiguous Foreign Exchange		N/A	18.05%	
Other Equipment and Facilities				
- Charges for moving, rearranging, or changing of equip., apparatus, or facilities,				
other than provided in this Section, will be an amount equal to the cost of				
labor and material.		0%	N/A	
MOVE AND CHANGE CHARGES				
Cust requested Number Char (DUCINESS)		1		
Cust. requested Number Chg. (BUSINESS)		NI/A	18.05%	
- First Primary Service Line of each account - Each Additional Primary Service Line of same	+	N/A	10.00%	
account on same order		N/A	18.05%	
Cust. requested Number Chg. (RESIDENCE)		IN/A	10.0070	
- First Primary Service Line of each account	1	N/A	18.05%	
- Each Additional Primary Service Line of same	1	11// 1	.0.0070	
account on same order		N/A	18.05%	
SERVICE CONNECTION CHARGES				
New and Additional Complex Business Svc.				
- Primary Service, each line:		_		
- Local and Extended Area Service		N1/A	40.050/	
- TAS trunk line service or Answering line		N/A	18.05%	
- Tie line (same premises)		N/A N/A	18.05% 18.05%	
- Custom Data Service, each line - Foreign Exchange Service, Contiguous, each line		IN/A	10.0376	
- TAS trunk line service or Answering lines		N/A	18.05%	
- Foreign Exchange Svc., Noncontiguous, each line	_	14/7	10.0070	
- TAS trunk line service or Answering lines	_	N/A	18.05%	
- Foreign Prefix Svc. in same exchange, each line		1471		
- TAS trunk line service or Answering lines		N/A	18.05%	
- Extension Line; PBX, Horizon, ACD and TAS				
Station Line Service; Secretarial Line Service:				
- Off-premises, in the same bldg. or different bldg. on continuous property				
- Extension Line		N/A	18.05%	
- PBX, TAS, Horizon, or ACD Line		N/A	18.05%	
- Secretarial Line		N/A	18.05%	
Off-premises, on noncontinuous property in the same central office serving area, each line				
0 1		NI/A	10.050/	
- Extension Line - PBX, TAS, ACD, or Horizon line		N/A N/A	18.05% 18.05%	
- PBX, TAS, ACD, OF HORZON line - Tie line	+	N/A N/A	18.05%	
- Secretarial line, Extension of an individual access line or trunk	1	N/A	18.05%	
- Secretarial line, Extension of a PBX line, ACD line or Horizon line	1	N/A	18.05%	
Off-premises in a different central office serving area in the same exchange				
or contiguous Foreign Exchange Area, each line				
- Extension line		N/A	18.05%	
- PBX, TAS, ACD, Horizon line or Tie line		N/A	18.05%	-
- Secretarial line - Extension of an individual access line or trunk		N/A	18.05%	
- Secretarial line - Extension of a PBX line, ACD line or Horizon line		N/A	18.05%	
New and Additional Complex Residence Service				
- Primary Service, each line:				
- Local and Extended Area Service		N1/A	10 050/	
Individual access line, Trunk line service Custom Data Service, each line		N/A N/A	18.05% 18.05%	
- Foreign Exchange Service, Contiguous, each line		IN/A	10.00/0	
- Individual access line, Trunk line service	1	N/A	18.05%	
- Foreign Exchange Svc., Noncontiguous, each line			.0.00,0	
- Individual access line, Trunk line service		N/A	18.05%	
- Foreign Prefix Svc. in same exchange, each line				
- Individual access line, Trunk line service		N/A	18.05%	
- Extension Line; PBX Primary Line; Secretarial Line Service				
- On and off premises in the same bldg. or different				
bldg. on continuous property, each line				
- Extension line		N/A	18.05%	
- PBX line		N/A	18.05%	
- Secretarial line		N/A	18.05%	
- Off-premises on noncontinuous property in the		1		
same central office service area, each line	+	A1/A	10.050/	
- Extension line	+	N/A	18.05%	
- PBX line - Secretarial line		N/A N/A	18.05% 18.05%	
Secretarial line Off-premises in a different central office serving area in the same exchange	+	IN/A	10.00/0	
or contiguous foreign exchange area, each line		+		
- Extension line		N/A	18.05%	

levad	la		Recurring	Non-Recurring	
		USOC		Initial	Add'l
[- Secretarial line		N/A	18.05%	
	EXCHANGE SERVICES				
	EXCHANGE SERVICES				
	FOREIGN EXCHANGE (FX) SERVICES				
	Foreign Exchange Rates and Charges				
	- Foreign Exchange Mileage Rate - Each one-half mile or fraction thereof-				
	- Each individual flat rate PBX business trunk		18.05%	N/A	
	- Each individual flat rate line primary station- Res. And Bus.		18.05%	N/A	
	Edot marrada natrato mo primary otation 1100.7 ma pao			1471	
	LOCAL EXCHANGE SERVICES				
	Measured Rate Service				
	- Local Exchange Measured Rate Service				
	- Rates and Charges				
	Rate per month for each primary individual line service (for all AT&T Nevada exchanges unless				
-	otherwise noted):				
	- Individual Measured Res. or Bus. Service		18.05%	N/A	
T	- Individual Measured Business Service		18.05%	N/A	
	- Individual Standard Measured Residence Svc.		18.05%	N/A	
	- Individual Low Use Measured Residence Svc.		18.05%	N/A	
	- Usage rate schedule				
	- The day rate applies to the following:				
J	- Initial minute		18.05%	N/A	
_[- Additional minute		18.05%	N/A	
4	- The evening rate applies to the following:		,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,	N/A	
4	- Initial minute		18.05%	N/A	
4	- Additional minute		18.05%	N/A	
4	- The night rate applies to the following: - Initial minute		18.05%	N/A N/A	
+	- Initial minute - Additional minute		18.05% 18.05%	N/A N/A	
-	- Switched 56 Data Service		10.0370	IN/A	
+	- Rates and Charges				
=	- Each SW-56 equipped line or trunk				
	- Datapath/TCM - 2-wire local		18.05%	18.05%	
T	- Datapath Extension (DPX) - 2-wire remote		18.05%	18.05%	
	- Office Channel Unit Dataport/Control Mode				
	Idle - 4-wire local		18.05%	18.05%	
	- Office Channel Unit Dataport/Control Mode				
	Idle - 4-wire remote		18.05%	18.05%	
	Flat-Rate Service				
_	- Local Exchange Flat-Rate Service				
	- Rates and Charges				
-	Rate per month for each primary individual and party line service: Individual Line Flat Rate Business Service		18.05%	N/A	
-	- Individual Line Flat Rate Business Service - Individual Line Flat Rate Residence Service		18.05%	N/A N/A	
	- Individual Line Flat Rate Business Service - Without Telephone		18.05%	N/A	
7	- Individual Line Flat Rate Residence Service - Without Telephone		18.05%	N/A	
	- Two-Party Line Flat Rate Business Service		18.05%	N/A	
	- Two-Party Line Flat Rate Residence Service		18.05%	N/A	
	- TeenLine				
	- Rates and Charges				
	- TeenLine		18.05%	N/A	
	Local Service Options				
	- Farmer Line Service				
4	- Rates and Charges				
4	- Rate per month for each station		40.050′	A1/A	
4	- Farmer Line Business Service		18.05%	N/A	
4	- Farmer Line Residence Service		18.05%	N/A	
-	- Suburban Service				
+	- Rates and Charges - Each suburban primary station service				
-	- Suburban service- business		18.05%	N/A	
+	- Suburban service- business - Suburban service- residence		18.05%	N/A	
1	- Suburban Mileage				
_†	- Reno and Carson City Exchanges				
╛	- All customer's locations within one mile of the base rate area of special rate area		N/A	N/A	
	- All additional customer locations		N/A	N/A	
[- All exchanges except Reno and Carson City				
4	- All the customer's locations within one mile of the		N//-	.,,,	
4	base rate area of special rate area		N/A	N/A	
4	- All additional customer locations Interoffice Mileage Rates		N/A	N/A	
-	-Mileage rates - per month				
+	- Mileage rates- per month - Mileage between Central Offices of Exchange for				
\dashv	each individual residence or business service:				
+	- First One-Quarter Mile or Fraction of Quarter Mile		18.05%	N/A	
+	- Each additional Quarter Mile or Fraction of Quarter Mile		18.05%	N/A	
+	and the second s			,, .	
7	PRIVATE BRANCH EXCHANGE TRUNKS				
	Private Branch Exchange Trunks				
_[- Rates per month				
4	- Mileage between COs of exchange				
4	- First one-quarter mile or fraction thereof		40.050/	.,,,	
4	- Each PBX trunk line equipped		18.05%	N/A	
-	Each additional quarter mile or fraction thereof Each PBX trunk line equipped		18.05%	N/A	
\dashv	- Each PBX trunk line equipped Measured Rate Trunks		10.05%	IN/A	
	mousured trute ITUINS	I .			1

Neva				-	
	ata	USOC	Recurring	Non-Recu	
	Detection and the section of the section of	USUC		Initial	Add'l
	Rates apply to each trunk line equipped - 2-wire monthly rate (all applicable exchanges)		18.05%	N/A	
	- 4-wire monthly rate (all applicable exchanges)		18.05%	N/A	
	Flat Rate Trunks			.,,,,	
	- Rates and Charges				
	- 2-wire monthly rate (all applicable exchanges)		18.05%	N/A	
	- 4-wire monthly rate (all applicable exchanges)		18.05%	N/A	
	Direct-in-Dialing (DID) to PBX Systems				
	- Rates and Charges - DID service				
	- Group of DID Numbers				
	- 20 numbers		18.05%	18.05%	
	- 60 numbers		18.05%	N/A	
	- 100 numbers		18.05%	N/A	
	- Additional Group of numbers				
	- 20 numbers		18.05%	18.05%	
	- 60 numbers		18.05% 18.05%	N/A N/A	
	- 100 numbers Two-way Operation to PBX Systems (DID/DOD)		16.0376	N/A	
	-Rates and Charges				
	- Two-way Operation				
	- Group of DID/DOD Numbers				
	- 20 numbers		18.05%	18.05%	
	- 60 numbers		18.05%	N/A	
	- 100 numbers		18.05%	N/A	
	- Additional Group of DID/DOD numbers		18.05%	18.05%	
	- 20 numbers - 60 numbers		18.05%	18.05% N/A	
	- 100 numbers		18.05%	N/A	
	PREMIUM EXCHANGE SERVICES				
					-
	Extension Service				
	Remote Call Forwarding				
	- Rates and Charges				
	The following rates are for Remote Call Forwarding Service and are in addition to Charges and Rates for equipment with which it is used.				
	- First access path				
	- Intrastate Inter-Service Area flat rate bus.		18.05%	N/A	
	- Interstate flat rate business		18.05%	N/A	
	- Intrastate Inter-Service Area flat rate res.		18.05%	N/A	
	- Interstate flat rate residence		18.05%	N/A	
	- Intra-Service Area flat rate business		18.05% 18.05%	N/A	
	Intra-Service Area flat rate residence Additional access path		18.05%	N/A N/A	
	- Additional access path - each, Local		18.05%	N/A	
	- each, Toll		18.05%	N/A	
	Premiere Communications Service				
	- Rates and Charges - Premiere 6				
	- The rates and charges following are for Premiere 6 only and are in addition to				
	the applicable service connection charges, monthly rates and non-recurring				
	charges for equipment with which they are associated Basic Features, Premiere 6				
	- Basic readilies, Premiere 6 - Each line		18.05%	N/A	
	- Optional Line Features		10.0070	14// (
	- Premiere 6 Call Waiting- each line		18.05%	N/A	
	- Premiere 6 Call Forwarding- each line		18.05%	N/A	
	- Premiere 6 Alternate Answering- each line		18.05%	N/A	
	- Optional Group Features		40.050/	N/A	
	- Premiere 6 Convenience Dialing- each Premiere 6 group		18.05%	N/A N/A	
	Premiere 6 Distinctive Ringing- each Premiere 6 group Premiere 6 Outward WATS Access- each Premiere 6 group		18.05% 18.05%	N/A N/A	
	- Premiere 6 Outward WATS Access- each Premiere 6 group - Premiere 6 800 Service Access- each Premiere 6 group		18.05%	N/A	
	- Service Charges				
	- Establishment of Service				
	- Same time as associated access line(s)				·
	- Subsequent to establishing associated line		N/A	18.05%	
	- Service Charges below are applicable to the following changes in an		1		
	established Premiere group. These rates and USOCs apply to both		 		
		1			
	Business and Residence, except 800 Service. - Addition of optional feature(s) to an existing				
	- Addition of optional feature(s) to an existing		N/A	18.05%	
			N/A	18.05%	
	Addition of optional feature(s) to an existing Premiere group- each group		N/A N/A	18.05%	
	Addition of optional feature(s) to an existing Premiere group- each group Changes to the customer specified parameters associated with Premiere Alternate Answering- each line Changes requested by the customer in the intercom designation code		N/A	18.05%	
	- Addition of optional feature(s) to an existing Premiere group- each group - Changes to the customer specified parameters associated with Premiere Alternate Answering- each line -Changes requested by the customer in the intercom designation code associated with Premiere Intercom- each line		N/A N/A	18.05%	
	Addition of optional feature(s) to an existing Premiere group- each group Changes to the customer specified parameters associated with Premiere Alternate Answering- each line Changes requested by the customer in the intercom designation code associated with Premiere Intercom- each line Add a line to a Premiere group- each line		N/A N/A N/A	18.05% 18.05% 18.05%	
	- Addition of optional feature(s) to an existing Premiere group- each group - Changes to the customer specified parameters associated with Premiere Alternate Answering- each line -Changes requested by the customer in the intercom designation code associated with Premiere Intercom- each line - Add a line to a Premiere group- each line - Change or remove a line from a Premiere group- each line		N/A N/A N/A N/A	18.05% 18.05% 18.05% 18.05%	
	- Addition of optional feature(s) to an existing Premiere group- each group - Changes to the customer specified parameters associated with Premiere Alternate Answering- each line -Changes requested by the customer in the intercom designation code associated with Premiere Intercom- each line - Add a line to a Premiere group- each line - Change or remove a line from a Premiere group- each line - Change from Premiere 6 to Premiere 20- each line		N/A N/A N/A N/A N/A	18.05% 18.05% 18.05% 18.05% 18.05%	
	- Addition of optional feature(s) to an existing Premiere group- each group - Changes to the customer specified parameters associated with Premiere Alternate Answering- each line - Changes requested by the customer in the intercom designation code associated with Premiere Intercom- each line - Add a line to a Premiere group- each line - Change or remove a line from a Premiere group- each line - Change from Premiere 6 to Premiere 20- each line - Install Outward WATS/800 Service Access, each System		N/A N/A N/A N/A	18.05% 18.05% 18.05% 18.05%	
	- Addition of optional feature(s) to an existing Premiere group- each group - Changes to the customer specified parameters associated with Premiere Alternate Answering- each line - Changes requested by the customer in the intercom designation code associated with Premiere Intercom- each line - Add a line to a Premiere group- each line - Change or remove a line from a Premiere group- each line - Change from Premiere 6 to Premiere 20- each line - Install Outward WATS/800 Service Access, each System - Measured Service		N/A N/A N/A N/A N/A	18.05% 18.05% 18.05% 18.05% 18.05%	
	- Addition of optional feature(s) to an existing Premiere group- each group - Changes to the customer specified parameters associated with Premiere Alternate Answering- each line - Changes requested by the customer in the intercom designation code associated with Premiere Intercom- each line - Add a line to a Premiere group- each line - Change or remove a line from a Premiere group- each line - Change from Premiere 6 to Premiere 20- each line - Install Outward WATS/800 Service Access, each System		N/A N/A N/A N/A N/A	18.05% 18.05% 18.05% 18.05% 18.05%	
	- Addition of optional feature(s) to an existing Premiere group- each group - Changes to the customer specified parameters associated with Premiere Alternate Answering- each line - Changes requested by the customer in the intercom designation code associated with Premiere Intercom- each line - Add a line to a Premiere group- each line - Change or remove a line from a Premiere group- each line - Change from Premiere 6 to Premiere 20- each line - Install Outward WATS/800 Service Access, each System - Measured Service - Rates and Charges - Premiere 20		N/A N/A N/A N/A N/A	18.05% 18.05% 18.05% 18.05% 18.05%	
	- Addition of optional feature(s) to an existing Premiere group- each group - Changes to the customer specified parameters associated with Premiere Alternate Answering- each line - Changes requested by the customer in the intercom designation code associated with Premiere Intercom- each line - Add a line to a Premiere group- each line - Change or remove a line from a Premiere group- each line - Change from Premiere 6 to Premiere 20- each line - Install Outward WATS/800 Service Access, each System - Measured Service - Rates and Charges - Premiere 20 - The rates and charges following are for Premiere 20 only and are in addition to the applicable service connection charges and monthly rates for the access line with which they are associated.		N/A N/A N/A N/A N/A N/A	18.05% 18.05% 18.05% 18.05% 18.05% 18.05%	
	- Addition of optional feature(s) to an existing Premiere group- each group - Changes to the customer specified parameters associated with Premiere Alternate Answering- each line - Changes requested by the customer in the intercom designation code associated with Premiere Intercom- each line - Add a line to a Premiere group- each line - Change or remove a line from a Premiere group- each line - Change from Premiere 6 to Premiere 20- each line - Install Outward WATS/800 Service Access, each System - Measured Service - Rates and Charges - Premiere 20 - The rates and charges following are for Premiere 20 only and are in addition to the applicable service connection charges and monthly rates for the access line with which they are associated. - Basic Features, Premiere 20- each line		N/A N/A N/A N/A N/A	18.05% 18.05% 18.05% 18.05% 18.05%	
	- Addition of optional feature(s) to an existing Premiere group- each group - Changes to the customer specified parameters associated with Premiere Alternate Answering- each line - Changes requested by the customer in the intercom designation code associated with Premiere Intercom- each line - Add a line to a Premiere group- each line - Change or remove a line from a Premiere group- each line - Change from Premiere 6 to Premiere 20- each line - Install Outward WATS/800 Service Access, each System - Measured Service - Rates and Charges - Premiere 20 - The rates and charges Following are for Premiere 20 only and are in addition to the applicable service connection charges and monthly rates for the access line with which they are associated Basic Features, Premiere 20- each line - Optional Line Features		N/A N/A N/A N/A N/A N/A N/A	18.05% 18.05% 18.05% 18.05% 18.05% 18.05%	
	- Addition of optional feature(s) to an existing Premiere group- each group - Changes to the customer specified parameters associated with Premiere Alternate Answering- each line - Changes requested by the customer in the intercom designation code associated with Premiere Intercom- each line - Add a line to a Premiere group- each line - Change or remove a line from a Premiere group- each line - Change from Premiere 6 to Premiere 20- each line - Install Outward WATS/800 Service Access, each System - Measured Service - Rates and Charges - Premiere 20 - The rates and charges following are for Premiere 20 only and are in addition to the applicable service connection charges and monthly rates for the access line with which they are associated. - Basic Features, Premiere 20- each line - Optional Line Features - Premiere 20 Call Waiting- each line		N/A N/A N/A N/A N/A N/A N/A N/A 18.05%	18.05% 18.05% 18.05% 18.05% 18.05% 18.05% N/A	
	- Addition of optional feature(s) to an existing Premiere group- each group - Changes to the customer specified parameters associated with Premiere Alternate Answering- each line - Changes requested by the customer in the intercom designation code associated with Premiere Intercom- each line - Add a line to a Premiere group- each line - Change or remove a line from a Premiere group- each line - Change from Premiere 6 to Premiere 20- each line - Install Outward WATS/800 Service Access, each System - Measured Service - Rates and Charges - Premiere 20 - The rates and charges following are for Premiere 20 only and are in addition to the applicable service connection charges and monthly rates for the access line with which they are associated. - Basic Features, Premiere 20- each line - Optional Line Features - Premiere 20 Call Waiting- each line - Premiere 20 Call Forwarding- each line - Premiere 20 Call Forwarding- each line		N/A N/A N/A N/A N/A N/A N/A N/A 18.05%	18.05% 18.05% 18.05% 18.05% 18.05% 18.05% 18.05%	
	- Addition of optional feature(s) to an existing Premiere group- each group - Changes to the customer specified parameters associated with Premiere Alternate Answering- each line - Changes requested by the customer in the intercom designation code associated with Premiere Intercom- each line - Add a line to a Premiere group- each line - Change or remove a line from a Premiere group- each line - Change from Premiere 6 to Premiere 20- each line - Install Outward WATS/800 Service Access, each System - Measured Service - Rates and Charges - Premiere 20 - The rates and charges following are for Premiere 20 only and are in addition to the applicable service connection charges and monthly rates for the access line with which they are associated. - Basic Features, Premiere 20- each line - Optional Line Features - Premiere 20 Call Waiting- each line		N/A N/A N/A N/A N/A N/A N/A N/A 18.05%	18.05% 18.05% 18.05% 18.05% 18.05% 18.05% N/A	

Permiter 20 Distinctive Ringing- each group	Add'I
- Premiera 20 Outward WATS/800 Access - each access code - each So Service Access - each solitorional Crair Pickup Group - each solitorional Group - South additional Group - each access and solitorional group - each access and solitorional group - each access and solitorional group - each additional Group - each access and solitorional group - each access and solitorional group - each access and solitorional group - Hurring Service, each line in a hunt group - Series Complete - Series Complete - Series Complete - Circular - Preferential - Read Charges - each line - Read Charges - each line - Read Preferential - Read Charges - Peter Preferential - Read Charges and Read Boscourus - Read Read Read Charges and Read Boscourus - Read Read Read Charges and Read Read Read Read Read Read Read Rea	
- WATS Access	
- each access code - each access code - each add Service Line - each add Service Line - Premiere 20 Additional Call Pickup Group - each additional gro	
- 800 Service Access - each 800 Service Line - each 800 Service Line - Premiere 20 Additional Call Pickup Group - each additional group - each additional group - 18.05% - NAA - Hunting Service, each line in a hunt group - Series Complete - Series Complete - Series Complete - Circular - Hunting Service, each line in a hunt group - Series Complete - Circular - Circular - Circular - Preferential - 18.05% - NAA - Uniform Call Distribution - Preferential - Rates and Charges - Rates and Charges - Rates and Charges - Rate Periods and Rate Discounts - Hunger and Corresponding Nations for Initial - Hunger and Corresponding Nations for Initial - Rates and Charges - Policy Initial Munte - 11-22 - Initial Munte - 11-22 - Initial Munte - 11-25-56 - Initial Munte - 11-25-56 - Initial Munte - 18.05% - NAA - 15-61-24 - Initial Munte - 18.05% - NAA - 15-61-24 - Operator Assisted Message - Operator Assisted Station - Regulations -	
- Premiere 20 Additional Call Pickup Group	
Hunting Service Rates and Charges Laboration Rate Rates and Charges Laboration Rate Rates Ra	
Hunting Service	
- Rates and Charges 1-32 - Hunting Service, aeach line in a hunt group - Series Complete - Series Complete - Circular - 18,05% N/A - Preferential - 18,05% N/A - Uniform Call Distribution - 18,05% N/A - Preferential - Rates and Charges - each line - Rate and Charges - Rate Profices and Rate Discounts - Rates and Charges - Rate Profices and Rate Discounts - Mileage and Corresponding Rates for Initial - Minute and Seach Additional Minute - Rate Mileage - Rate Mileage - O-10 Initial Minute - Rate Mileage - O-10 Initial Minute - Rate Mileage - 18,05% N/A - 11-22 Initial Minute - 18,05% N/A - 12-25-50 Initial Minute - 18,05% N/A - 12-5-Plus Initial Minute - 18,05% N/A - 10-25-Plus Initial Minute - 18,05% N/A - Operator Assisted Messages - Operator Assisted Messages - Operator Assisted Messages - Operator Assisted Station - 18,05% N/A - Station Service and Person Service - Individual Party or turnished in connection with residence telephone - Regulations - The Ioliowing rates apply in addition to the rates and charges for the facilities - In Ioliowing rates apply in addition to the rates and charges for the facilities - Rate and Charges - Rate per month for each joint user service - Individual Party or turnished in connection with residence telephone - service or farmer line service - Individual Party or turnished in connection with residence telephone - Service Order Reside Messages - Rate per month for each joint user service - Individual Party or Answering Line Service - Individual Party or Answering Service - Individual Party or Answering Line Service - Individual Party or Answering Servi	
- Hunting Service, each line in a hunt group - Series Complete - Preferental - 18.05%, N/A - Uniform Call Distribution - Preferental - Rates and Charges - each line - Rates and Charges - each line - Confinement Services Offered by AT&T Nevada - Rates and Charges - Rate Periods and Rate Discounts - Rates and Charges - Rate Periods and Rate Discounts - Mileage and Corresponding Rates for Initial - Minute and each Additional Minute - Rate Mileage - 0-10 Initial Minute - 18.05%, N/A - 11-22 Initial Minute - 18.05%, N/A - 22-3-55 Initial Minute - 18.05%, N/A - 125-Flus Initial Minute - 18.05%, N/A - 125-Flus Initial Minute - 18.05%, N/A - Operator Assisted Station - Operator Assisted Station - Operator Assisted Station - 18.05%, N/A - Station Service and Person Service JOINT USER SERVICE - Regulations - Rate per month for each joint user service: - Individual Party or Answering Line Service - all exchanges - Rate and Charges - Rates and Charges - Its Complex Complex Service - Individual Party or Answering Line Service - Individual Party or Answering Line Service - all exchanges - Rate and Charges - Rates and Charges - Rates and Charges - Rates and Charges - Rates and Charges - Rate Rate Person Service - Individual Party or Answering Line Service - Individual Party or Answering Line Service - Rates and Charges - Message Tell Rate Reno LATA - Regulations - Rate Rates and Charges - Message Tell Rate - Reno LATA - Pro-Point Message Telecommunication Service - Rates and Charges - Message Tell Rate - Reno LATA	
Circular	
Preferential	
Uniform Call Distribution	
Direct Connect	
- each line 18.05% 18.05	
Confinement Services Offered by AT&T Nevada - Rates and Charges - Rate Periods and Rate Discounts - Mileage and Corresponding Rates for Initial Minute and each Additional Minute. - Rate Mileage - 0-10 Initial Minute 18.05% N/A 11.22 Initial Minute 18.05% N/A - 23-55 Initial Minute 18.05% N/A - 56-124 Initial Minute 18.05% N/A - 15-Plus Initial Minute 18.05% N/A - Operator Assisted Messages - Operator Assisted Messages - Operator Assisted Person - Station Service and Person Service - Regulations - the following rates apply in addition to the rates and charges for the facilities and all other service provided. - joint user service is not furnished in connection with residence telephone service or farmer line service. - Rates and Charges - Rate per month for each joint user service: - Individual Party or Answering Line Service - Individual Party or Answering Line Service - Individual Party or Answering Ine Service - Individual Party or Answering Ine Service - Individual Party or Answering Service - Rates and Charges - Message Telecommunication Service	
- Rates and Charges - Rate Periods and Rate Discounts - Mileage and Corresponding Rates for Initial - Minute and each Additional Minute Rate Mileage - 0-10 Initial Minute - 11.22 Initial Minute - 11.23 Initial Minute - 11.24 Initial Minute - 11.25 Initial Minute - 11.25 Initial Minute - 11.26 Initial Minute - 11.27 Initial Minute - 11.28 Initial Minute - 11.29 Initial Minute - 11.29 Initial Minute - 11.20 I	
- Rate Periods and Rate Discounts - Mileage and Corresponding Rates for Initial Minute and each Additional Minute Rate Mileage - 0-10 Initial Minute	
Minute and each Additional Minute - Rate Mileage - 0-10 Initial Minute 18.05% N/A - 11-22 Initial Minute 18.05% N/A - 23-55 Initial Minute 18.05% N/A - 56-124 Initial Minute 18.05% N/A - 155-Plus Initial Minute 18.05% N/A - 125-Plus Initial Minute 18.05% N/A - Operator Assisted Messages - Operator Assisted Messages - Operator Assisted Station - Operator Assisted Person 18.05% N/A - Station Service and Person Service JOINT USER SERVICE Pregulations Service Service	
Rate Mileage	
- 0-10 Initial Minute	
- 11-22 Initial Minute - 23-55 Initial Minute - 18.05% N/A - 55-124 Initial Minute - 18.05% N/A - 55-124 Initial Minute - 18.05% N/A - 125-Plus Initial Minute - 18.05% N/A - 125-Plus Initial Minute - 18.05% N/A - Operator Assisted Messages - Operator Assisted Messages - Operator Assisted Station - Operator Assisted Station - Operator Assisted Station - Operator Assisted Person - Station Service and Person Service - Station Service and Person Service - Individual Party or Answering Line Service - Individual Party or Answering Line Service - Individual Party or Answering Service - Individual Party o	
- 23-55 Initial Minute - 56-124 Initial Minute - 125-Plus Initial Minute - 125-Plus Initial Minute - Operator Assisted Messages - Operator Assisted Messages - Operator Assisted Ferson - Station Service and Person Service - Station Service and Person Service - Regulations - the following rates apply in addition to the rates and charges for the facilities and all other service provided joint user service is not furnished in connection with residence telephone service or farmer line service Rates and Charges - Rate per month for each joint user service: - Individual Party or Answering Line Service - all exchanges - Two-Point Message Telecommunication Service - Rates and Charges - Message Toll Rate - Reno LATA	
- 56-124 Initial Minute - 125-Plus Initial Minute - 125-Plus Initial Minute - Operator Assisted Messages - Operator Assisted Messages - Operator Assisted Station - Operator Assisted Station - Operator Assisted Person - Station Service and Person Service - Station Service and Person Service - Regulations - the following rates apply in addition to the rates and charges for the facilities and all other service is not furnished in connection with residence telephone service or farmer line service Rates and Charges - Rate per month for each joint user service: - Individual Party or Answering Line Service - all exchanges - Rate party or Answering Line Service - all exchanges - Rate per Month for each joint user service: - Individual Party or Answering Line Service - all exchanges - Rate per Month for each joint user service: - Individual Party or Answering Line Service - all exchanges - Rate per Month for each joint user service: - Individual Party or Answering Line Service - all exchanges - Rates and Charges - Message Telecommunication Service - All exchanges - Rates and Charges - Message Telecommunication Service - Rates and Charges - Message Telecommunication Service - Rates and Charges - Message Toll Rate - Reno LATA	
- Operator Assisted Messages - Operator Assisted Station - Operator Assisted Station - Operator Assisted Person - Station Service and Person Service - Station Service and Person Service - Regulations - Regulations - the following rates apply in addition to the rates and charges for the facilities and all other service provided joint user service is not furnished in connection with residence telephone service or farmer line service Rates and Charges - Rate per month for each joint user service: - Individual Party or Answering Line Service - all exchanges - Rate per month for each joint user service: - lall exchanges - Rate per month for Service - all exchanges - all exch	
- Operator Assisted Station - Operator Assisted Person - Station Service and Person Service - Station Service and Person Service - Regulations - Regulations - the following rates apply in addition to the rates and charges for the facilities and all other service provided joint user service is not furnished in connection with residence telephone service or farmer line service Rates and Charges - Rate per month for each joint user service: - Individual Party or Answering Line Service - all exchanges - PBX or Cord-Operated Answering Service - all exchanges - all exchanges - Its.05% - N/A MESSAGE TELECOMMUNICATION SERVICE STANDARD SERVICE OFFERINGS - Rates and Charges - Message Toll Rate - Reno LATA	li di
- Operator Assisted Person - Station Service and Person Service JOINT USER SERVICE - Regulations - the following rates apply in addition to the rates and charges for the facilities and all other service provided joint user service is not furnished in connection with residence telephone service or farmer line service Rates and Charges - Rate per month for each joint user service: - Individual Party or Answering Line Service - all exchanges - PBX or Cord-Operated Answering Service - all exchanges - all exchanges - all exchanges - all exchanges - TWO-POINT Message Telecommunication Service - Rates and Charges - Message Toll Rate - Reno LATA	
- Station Service and Person Service JOINT USER SERVICE - Regulations - the following rates apply in addition to the rates and charges for the facilities and all other service provided joint user service is not furnished in connection with residence telephone service or farmer line service Rates and Charges - Rate per month for each joint user service: - Individual Party or Answering Line Service - all exchanges - PBX or Cord-Operated Answering Service - all exchanges - TWO-POINT Message Telecommunication Service - Rates and Charges - Message Toll Rate - Reno LATA	
JOINT USER SERVICE - Regulations - the following rates apply in addition to the rates and charges for the facilities and all other service provided joint user service is not furnished in connection with residence telephone service or farmer line service Rates and Charges - Rate per month for each joint user service: - Individual Party or Answering Line Service - all exchanges - all exchan	
- Regulations - the following rates apply in addition to the rates and charges for the facilities and all other service provided joint user service is not furnished in connection with residence telephone service or farmer line service Rates and Charges - Rate per month for each joint user service: - Individual Party or Answering Line Service - all exchanges	
- the following rates apply in addition to the rates and charges for the facilities and all other service provided. - joint user service is not furnished in connection with residence telephone service or farmer line service. - Rates and Charges - Rate per month for each joint user service: - Individual Party or Answering Line Service - all exchanges - PBX or Cord-Operated Answering Service - all exchanges - all exchanges - all exchanges - all exchanges - service - service service - service service - service service service - service service service service - service service service service - service provided. - service servic	
- the following rates apply in addition to the rates and charges for the facilities and all other service provided joint user service is not furnished in connection with residence telephone service or farmer line service Rates and Charges - Rate per month for each joint user service: - Individual Party or Answering Line Service - all exchanges - PBX or Cord-Operated Answering Service - all exchanges - all	
and all other service provided. - joint user service is not furnished in connection with residence telephone service or farmer line service. - Rates and Charges - Rate per month for each joint user service: - Individual Party or Answering Line Service - all exchanges - PBX or Cord-Operated Answering Service - all exchanges 18.05% N/A MESSAGE TELECOMMUNICATION SERVICE STANDARD SERVICE OFFERINGS Two-Point Message Telecommunication Service - Rates and Charges - Message Toll Rate - Reno LATA	
service or farmer line service. - Rates and Charges - Rate per month for each joint user service: - Individual Party or Answering Line Service - all exchanges - PBX or Cord-Operated Answering Service - all exchanges - all	
- Rates and Charges - Rate per month for each joint user service: - Individual Party or Answering Line Service - all exchanges	
- Rate per month for each joint user service: - Individual Party or Answering Line Service - all exchanges - PBX or Cord-Operated Answering Service - all exchanges - all exch	
- Individual Party or Answering Line Service - all exchanges - PBX or Cord-Operated Answering Service - all exchanges - Two-Point Message Telecommunication Service - Rates and Charges - Message Toll Rate - Reno LATA	
- all exchanges 18.05% N/A - PBX or Cord-Operated Answering Service 18.05% N/A - all exchanges 18.05% N/A MESSAGE TELECOMMUNICATION SERVICE STANDARD SERVICE OFFERINGS Two-Point Message Telecommunication Service - Rates and Charges - Message Toll Rate - Reno LATA	
- PBX or Cord-Operated Answering Service - all exchanges - all exchanges - all exchanges - all exchanges - 18.05% N/A MESSAGE TELECOMMUNICATION SERVICE STANDARD SERVICE OFFERINGS - Two-Point Message Telecommunication Service - Rates and Charges - Message Toll Rate - Reno LATA	
- all exchanges 18.05% N/A MESSAGE TELECOMMUNICATION SERVICE STANDARD SERVICE OFFERINGS Two-Point Message Telecommunication Service - Rates and Charges - Message Toll Rate - Reno LATA	
STANDARD SERVICE OFFERINGS Two-Point Message Telecommunication Service - Rates and Charges - Message Toll Rate - Reno LATA	
STANDARD SERVICE OFFERINGS Two-Point Message Telecommunication Service - Rates and Charges - Message Toll Rate - Reno LATA	
Two-Point Message Telecommunication Service - Rates and Charges - Message Toll Rate - Reno LATA	
- Rates and Charges - Message Toll Rate - Reno LATA	
- Rates and Charges - Message Toll Rate - Reno LATA	
- Rate Penoos and Rate Discounts - Monday thru Friday	
- day rate (8:00 am to 5:00 pm) = 0% discount.	
- evening rate (5:00 pm to 11:00 pm)= 25% disc.	
- night rate (11:00 pm to 8:00 am) = 50% discount.	
- Saturday, night rate, all hours = 50% discount.	
- Sunday ² - night rate (8:00 am to 5:00pm) = 50% discount.	
- riigin rate (5:00 am to 3:00pm) = 50% discount evening rate (5:00 pm to 11:00 pm) = 25% disc.	
- night rate (11:00 pm to 8:00 am) = 50% discount.	
- Mileage and Corresponding Rates for Different	
Classes of Service - Day Rate Period	
- Residence - Dial Station-to-Station - Rate Mileage	
- kare wileage	
- initial minute 18.05% N/A	
- each additional minute 18.05% N/A	
-11-22	1
- initial minute 18.05% N/A - each additional minute 18.05% N/A	
- each additional minute 16.05% N/A 17.23-55	
- initial minute 18.05% N/A	
- each additional minute 18.05% N/A	
- 56-124	
- initial minute 18.05% N/A - each additional minute 18.05% N/A	
- each adultion a minute 110.05% N/A 125-plus	
- initial minute 18.05% N/A	
- each additional minute 18.05% N/A	
-Business and assisted types of calls - Pets Milese	
- Rate Mileage	
- 0-10 18.05% N/A	
- each additional minute 18.05% N/A	
- 11-22	
- initial minute 18,05% N/A	
- each additional minute 18.05% N/A - 23-55	

Nevada			Recurring	Non-Recurring	
		USOC		Initial	Add'l
	nitial minute ach additional minute		18.05% 18.05%	N/A N/A	
- 56-1			16.03 /6	N/A	
	nitial minute		18.05%	N/A	
	ach additional minute		18.05%	N/A	
	5-plus		40.050/	NI/A	
	nitial minute ach additional minute		18.05% 18.05%	N/A N/A	
- 62	acri additional minute		16.05%	N/A	
Toll Stations					
- Rates and 0					
	I Access Lines and Primary Station Service				
	ual access line		18.05%	N/A	
	n Station Service Line located off the premises on which the primary service point is located.			ļ	
	llation charge		N/A	0%	
	hly rate		14/1	0,0	
	Telephone Service				
	urrent tariff for a complete list of rate centers and Central Offices in the				
	evada, together with V-H coordinates for use in determining air-line				
	or message toll telephone service and measured exchange service.				
- Rates	Station Service				
	l siness or residence toll service-station, per year		18.05%	N/A	
	nection of two toll service-station lines terminating at same toll				
station or	r toll switchboard, each message		18.05%	N/A	
- Messages	s between toll service-stations and the toll station or toll				
switchboa	ard to which they are connected, each message		18.05%	N/A	
OPTIONAL	ALLING PLANS				
OF HUNAL CA	ALLING FLANS				
Dial One Metr	ro				
- Rates and (
- Dial One	Metro - Residence				-
	AD 1 to EADs 2, 3, 4, per billing account		18.05%		
	recurring ¹			18.05%	
	AD 2 to EADs 1, 3, 4, per billing account		18.05%		
	recurring 1		40.050/	18.05%	
	EAD 3 to EADs 1, 2, 4, per billing account		18.05%	40.050/	
	recurring ¹ EAD 4 to EADs 1, 2, 3, per billing account		18.05%	18.05%	
	recurring ¹		10.0370	18.05%	
	Metro - Business			10.0070	
	EAD 1 to EADs 2, 3, 4, per billing account		18.05%	N/A	
	recurring ¹			18.05%	
- From E.	AD 2 to EADs 1, 3, 4, per billing account		18.05%		
	recurring ¹			18.05%	
	AD 3 to EADs 1, 2, 4, per billing account		18.05%		
	recurring 1		10.050/	18.05%	
	EAD 4 to EADs 1, 2, 3, per billing account recurring 1		18.05% N/A	18.05%	
	Metro or Equivalent ²		IN/A	18.05%	
	Rural Telephone Company prefix 969 to				
EAD 7			18.05%	18.05%	
WIDE AREA T	TELECOMMUNICATION SVC. (WATS)				
OUTWARD W	VATS AND 800 SERVICE				
OU I WARD W	VATS AND 800 SERVICE				
Outward WAT	TS and 800 Service				
- Charges an	nd Rates				
- Installatio					
	ess line will be furnished at the service connection charges or				
	lement services charges equivalent to that of a business individual line as shown in NE A3.				
	n Station Lines				
- Extensi	ion station lines are charged for at the rates specified for in Private				
Line Se	ervice in current Tariff PL B3.				
	d Change Charge			40.0504	
	or change an outward statewide access line or change an outward intraLATA access line		N/A N/A	18.05%	
	or change an outward intraLATA access line or change an 800 access line		N/A N/A	18.05% 18.05%	
Outward WAT			19/1	.5.5070	
- Rates and 0	Charges				
- Access R	Rates				
	ide (Band 8)		10.050	N/*	
	ss line, each 1		18.05%	N/A	
- IntraLA serving	TA only (Band 9), within the customer's				
	ss line, each		18.05%	N/A	
	TA only (Band 11), outside the customer's				
serving	LATA				
	ss line, each	-	18.05%	N/A	
	Usage Rates				
- Average	e Hours of Use per Line - Outward WATS		18.05%	N/A	
- 15.1 -			18.05%	N/A N/A	
- 40.1 -			18.05%	N/A	
- over 8			18.05%	N/A	
800 Service					
- Rates and (
	Rates - Statewide		10.050	N/A	
- Access	Line, each		18.05%	N/A	

- Access Rates - Statew
- Access Line, each
TBD - To be Determined
NRO - Nonrecurring only
ICB - Individual Case Basis
NA - Not Applicable

Neva	da		11000	Recurring		curring
		Issue Dates Obstantide	USOC		Initial	Add'l
	- Monthly C	Jsage Rates - Statewide				
		ess Day, Monday thru Friday, 9a.m. to 9p.m.		18.05%	N/A	
		eak, All Other Hours		18.05%	N/A	
	CENTRAL OF	FICE SERVICES				
	TEL EDUONE	ANSWERING SERVICE				
	TELEPHONE	ANSWERING SERVICE				
	Secretarial Ar	nswering Service				
	- Rates and (
		retarial extension line, extension of a trunk line, PBX or CENTREX				
		rated equipment or key equipment.				
		as appropriate for an extension line, PBX or CENTREX extension s the following mileage:				
		3/4 miles, flat rate				
		h extension line		18.05%	N/A	
		7/4 miles, flat rate				
		h extension line		18.05%	N/A	
		7/4 miles, flat rate h extension line		18.05%	N/A	
	- eac	TI EXTENSION LINE		16.0376	IN/A	
	MISCELLANE	OUS SERVICE OFFERINGS				
	MILEAGE CH	ARGES				
	Evtens!!					
	Extension Lin					
-	- Rates and 0	charges each extension, PBX, order receiving				
		nt and key equipment station line.				
		eage charge applies where the terminals are in different buildings on				
		ous property where the remote building is within 300 feet from the				
		station or PBX switchboard. (A10.2.1.B.7)				
		als are in different buildings on continuous property and located 300 feet from the primary station. (See A10.2.1.B.7)				
		one-quarter mile or fraction thereof-				
		th extension station		18.05%	N/A	
	- Eac	h PBX station		18.05%	N/A	
		als are on noncontinuous property within the same exchange.				
		10.2.1.B.8 & A10.2.1.B.9)				
		extension station line or key equipment n line, per local loop (1 required per line)		18.05%	N/A	
		private branch exchange station line or order receiving equipment		10.0370	IV/A	
		per local loop (2 required per line)		18.05%	N/A	
	- Termina	als are on nocontinuous property between				
		ious exchanges. (See A10.2.1.B.8 & B.9)				
		one-quarter mile or fraction thereof-		40.050/	N1/A	
		ch PBX station		18.05% 18.05%	N/A N/A	
		additional one-quarter mile or fraction thereof		10.0370	IN/A	
		th PBX station		18.05%	N/A	
	- Eac	h extension station		18.05%	N/A	
		all of the following conditions prevail, cable charges based on				
		ed cost may be applied in lieu of mileage charges:				
		le customer; d by dedicated cable between premises				
		me customer on noncontinuous property;				
		num cable capacity of 100 pairs and less than an airline mile in length.				
		h dedicated cable				-
-		asic termination charge		N/A	0%	
		tte per month vice Area Transmission Equipment		0%	N/A	
		stallation charge		N/A	0%	
		te per month		0%	N/A	
	- ex	kpense incurred by the Utility to meet				
		ransmission and/or signaling requirements.				
	- Rates and					
		Charges Line between PBX or Intercommunicating				
		on Different Premises, Different Central				
	Office, Ea	ach Loop (2 required)		18.05%	N/A	
		Line between PBX or Intercommunicating				
<u> </u>		on Different Premises, Same Central Office,		40.050/	N1/2	
-	Each Loo	p (2 required)		18.05%	N/A	
-	MISCELLANE	OUS SWITCHING ARRANGEMENTS				
	OOLLLANE	SSS S SIMIO ANNOLINEITIO				
	Arrangements	s for Night, Sunday, and Holidays				
	- Rates and 0	Charges				
		on in Central Office, With Night Listing for				
		Branch Exchange System:		10.050	A1/A	
	- each te	rminai		18.05%	N/A	

levad	a		Recurring	Non-Rec	urring
		USOC		Initial	Add'l
_	Multiple Line Control Arrangements				
- 1	- Rates and Charges				
	- First 6 Lines of a Group		18.05%	18.05%	
	- Each Additional Line of Same Group		18.05%	18.05%	
	TOLL RESTRICTION SERVICES				
-	Foll Diversion				
	- Rates and Charges				
	- Changes in Telephone Prefixes and Codes:				
	Each change in diverting equipment arrangement or call control equipment				
<u> </u>	to divert or not divert calls to one or more telephone prefixes or codes:				
	- For each Group of Trunks having the same diverting arrangement		N/A	18.05%	
	- Access Code Diverting Service:				
	- Each central office arrangement of a trunk of a dial				
	PBX system to divert access code "0" or "1"		18.05%	18.05%	
	DISCRETIONARY EXCHANGE SERVICES				
-	CUSTOM CALLING 2000				
- 1	COSTOM CALLING 2000				
	- Rates and Charges				
	- Feature Rates				
	- Call Management Features				
	- Call Trace, residence				
1	- initial charge				
7	- each occurrence		18.05%	N/A	
T	- Call Trace, business				
I	- initial charge				
I	- each occurrence		18.05%	N/A	·
	- Caller ID, residence				
	- per line		18.05%	N/A	
	- Caller ID, business				
4	- per line		18.05%	N/A	
4	- Call Return, residence		40.050/	N//*	
4	- per line		18.05%	N/A	
-	- Call Return, business		18.05%	NI/A	
\dashv	- per line - Repeat Dialing, residence		16.05%	N/A	
_	- per line		18.05%	N/A	
_	- Repeat Dialing, business		10.0070	14//	
_	- per line		18.05%	N/A	
_	- Privacy Features			1471	
1	- Per Call Blocking, residence				
T	- per line		N/A	N/A	
	- Per Call Blocking, business				
	- per line		N/A	N/A	
	- Per Line Blocking, residence				
	- per line		N/A	N/A	
	- Blocked Call Rejection, residence				
_	- per line		18.05%	N/A	
+	- Blocked Call Rejection, business - per line		18.05%	N/A	
+	- Screen List Editing Features		16.0376	IN/A	
+	- Call Screen, residence				
+	- per line		18.05%	N/A	
+	- Call Screen, business		10.0070	IN/A	
†	- per line		18.05%	N/A	
\forall	- Priority Ringing, residence		*		
_†	- per line		18.05%	N/A	
ΞŤ	- Priority Ringing, business				
╛	- per line		18.05%	N/A	
I	- Select Call Forwarding, residence				
Л	- per line		18.05%	N/A	
_[- Select Call Forwarding, business				
4	- per line		18.05%	N/A	
4	- Multi-feature discounts				
4	- Multi-feature discount rates will apply when				
+	ordering the following CC2000 features: - Caller ID, Call Screen, Call Return, Repeat Dialins, Priority Ringing,				
+	- Caller ID, Call Screen, Call Return, Repeat Dialins, Priority Ringing, Select Call Forwqrding and Blocked Call Rejection.				
\dashv	- Multi-feature discounts apply to both Residence and Business features.				
+	One feature, current discount is 0%				
†	- Two or more features, current discount is 25%				
7					
T).	EXPRESS CALL COMPLETION SERVICE (ECCS)				
J					
I	- Rates and Charges				-
$oxed{I}$	- Per affirmative activation, per call		18.05%	N/A	
4					
_ļ.	PRIMARY RATE ISDN (PRI)				
4					
4	- Rates and Charges				
4	- Primary Rate Interface 1,2				
4	- 23B+Primary D interface, Each		40.050/	40.0531	
4	- Month-to-Month		18.05%	18.05%	
+	- 3 - year		18.05%	18.05%	
+	- 5 - year		18.05%	18.05%	
+	- Additional interfaces - 24B interface, Each				
	- 24B interface, Each - Month-to-Month		18.05%	18.05%	
\neg	- 1907 III I-IV-IVIU III I		18.05%	18.05%	

Nevada		Recurring	Non-Recurr	ing
	USOC	, and the same of	Initial	Add'l
- 5 - year		18.05%	18.05%	
- 23B+Back-up D interface, Each				
- Month-to-Month		18.05%	18.05%	
- 3 - year		18.05%	18.05%	
- 5 - year		18.05%	18.05%	
- Optional Features ¹				
- Alternate Route, each route		18.05%	18.05%	
- PRI - NET, each PRI interface and Centrex		18.05%	18.05%	
- Non-PRI Foreign Exchange/Foreign Prefix				
Connection, each path/each telephone number		18.05%	18.05%	
- PRI Subgroup, each subgroup		18.05%	18.05%	
- Private Facility Connection, each facility group/				
trunk group connected		18.05%	18.05%	
- User to User Information, each PRI interface		18.05%	18.05%	
- Change Charges				
- PRI Miscellaneous Change Charge				
- Each affected PRI serving arrangement		N/A	18.05%	
OPTIONAL DISCOUNT TOLL CALLING PLANS				
- Rates and Charges				
- Comstock Plan - Residence				
- Monthly Toll Usage Revenues		1		
- \$0 - \$49.99		 	\vdash	
- per minute rate is not changed		1		
- \$50.00 and above, per minute rate		18.05%	NI/A	
- per minute rate		10.03%	N/A	
- Bonanza Plan - Business				
- Monthly Toll Usage Revenues				
- \$0 - \$14.99		-	—	
- per minute rate is not changed		-	—	
- \$15.00 - \$49.99 - per minute rate		40 DE0/	NI/A	
- per minute rate - \$50.00 - \$249.99		18.05%	N/A	
		10 OE0/	NI/A	
- per minute rate		18.05%	N/A	
- \$250.00 and above		18.05%	NI/A	
- per minute rate - Optional Term Discounts - Business		10.0376	N/A	
- 1- Year Term= Additional 5%		18.05%	N/A	
- 2- Year Term= Additional 10%		18.05%	N/A N/A	
- 3- Year Term= Additional 15%		18.05%	N/A N/A	
- 5- Teal Territ - Additional 1576		10.0376	IN/A	
PRIVATE LINE SERVICES			 	
CHANNELS				
CHANNELD				
Charges.			 	
- Channel Termination for Telephone Sets:			 	
- Each move or change of a channel termination		N/A	18.05%	
- Channels for remote metering, Supervisory Control and		IN/A	16.0376	
Miscellaneous Signaling Purposes.				
- Each change in location of a termination of a channel				
made on same premises at the customer's request		N/A	18.05%	
- Change of Channel Termination where Customer-		1471	15.5575	
Owned Teletypewriter of Morse Station Eq. is used.				
- Each termination moved or changed on the same				
premises at the customer's request		N/A	18.05%	
- Channels for One-Way Program Transmission				
Networks in Connection with Loudspeakers.				
- Station channel		N/A	18.05%	
- Station channel extension		N/A	18.05%	
- Channels for Data Transmission (Schedules 0, 1, 2, 3,				
3A, 4) and Teletypewriter Channels.				
- Each termination of a channel moved or changed on				
the same premises at the customer's request		N/A	18.05%	
- Moves to different premises.				
- A change of location from one premise to another will				
not be treated as a move but as a disconnect and a				
new install.				
CLASSIFICATION AND RATES				
Series 1000 Channels				
- Private Line Service and Channels for Remote Metering,				
Supervisory Control, and Miscellaneous Signaling				
- Charges and Rates				·
- Local or Interexchange Private Line Channels				·
- Channel between first 2 terminations on different				
premises on the same continuous property:				
- Types 1001 and 1009C:		10.050		
- Half Duplex		18.05%	N/A	
- Full Duplex		18.05%	N/A	
- Types 1002 and 1005:	1	10.050	N/A	
- Half Duplex	1	18.05%		
- Full Duplex		18.05%	N/A	
- Type 1006		18.05%	N/A	
- Type 1006 - Half duplex				
- Type 1006 - Half duplex - Full Duplex		18.05%	N/A	
- Type 1006 - Half duplex - Full Duplex - CPE Termination		18.05%		
- Type 1006 - Half duplex - Full Duplex - CPE Termination - Each			N/A 18.05%	
- Type 1006 - Half duplex - Full Duplex - CPE Termination - Each - Channel between first terminations on different		18.05%		
- Type 1006 - Half duplex - Full Duplex - CPE Termination - Each		18.05%		

evada			Recurring	Non-Recu	
		USOC		Initial	Add'l
-	Types 1001 and 1009C:				
	- Half Duplex		18.05%	N/A	
	- Full Duplex		18.05%	N/A	
-	Types 1002 and 1005:				
	- Half Duplex		18.05%	N/A	
	- Full Duplex		18.05%	N/A	
-	Type 1006:		40.050/	NI/A	
	- Half Duplex		18.05%	N/A	
_	- Full Duplex		18.05%	N/A	
	each first termination on premises				
-	CPE Termination		21/4	40.050/	
	- Each		N/A	18.05%	
	ditional termination of the same Channel on				
	erent premises on the same continuous				
	perty as the first termination:				
	Types 1001 and 1009C: 1		10.050/	21/2	
-	Half Duplex Full Duplex		18.05%	N/A	
			18.05%	N/A	
	Types 1002, 1005, and 1006:		40.050/	N//A	
	Half Duplex		18.05%	N/A	
	Full Duplex		18.05%	N/A	
	PE Termination			40.050/	
	Each		N/A	18.05%	
	rallel Drop - up to 30 Bauds		40.050/	40.0507	
	ocal Channel:, Each		18.05%	18.05%	
	pe 1009C Channels ²		-		
	ach Serving Central Office Termination of an		40.050/	40.050/	
	Outlying CPE Station (Alarmed Location)	_	18.05%	18.05%	
	change in termination from 1 Channel to another		-		
	he customer's request will be treated as a	_	 		
	w installation.		-		
	ation Arrangement - 150 Baud				
	The rate applies to each first termination.				
	Station Arrangement, Each		18.05%	N/A	
	nnels between Exchanges (Interexchange				
	nnels)				
	ch Channel Terminal for terminating a 2-point				
	annel or 2-point section of a Multipoint Channel				
	a Central Office				
	falf or Full Duplex:				
	Channel Terminal, Each		18.05%	N/A	
	erexchange channel mileage for each 2-point				
	2-point section of a Multipoint Channel, per				
	ine mile, per month:				
	ype 1001 and 1009C:				
-	First 40 miles				
	- Half Duplex		18.05%	N/A	
	- Full Duplex		18.05%	N/A	
-	Next 210 miles				
	- Half Duplex		18.05%	N/A	
	- Full Duplex		18.05%	N/A	
-	Each Additional Mile				
	- Half Duplex		18.05%	N/A	
	- Full Duplex		18.05%	N/A	
	ype 1002, 1005, and 1006:				
-	First 40 miles				
	- Half Duplex		18.05%	N/A	
	- Full Duplex		18.05%	N/A	
-	Next 210 miles				
	- Half Duplex		18.05%	N/A	
	- Full Duplex		18.05%	N/A	
-	Each Additional Mile	<u> </u>			
	- Half Duplex	<u> </u>	18.05%	N/A	
	- Full Duplex		18.05%	N/A	
	ch interexchange channel also requires a				
	cal Loop for each station location on non-				
	ntinuous property. If applicable, additional				-
	mination of same channel on different				
	mises on the same continuous property				
	first termination, also applies.				
- Batte					
	ttery Supply Other Than Dry Cells:				
	Each A.C. or D.C. Battery Tap		18.05%	N/A	
	ine Teletypewriter Service and Channels				
	and Charges				
	l or Interexchange Private Line Teletypewriter				
Chan			1		
	annel between first 2 terminations on different		1		
	emises on the same continuous property:	- 			
	0, 75, 100 Speed	1			
	Channel:				
<u> </u>	- Half Duplex	+	18.05%	N/A	
1	- Full Duplex	- 	18.05%	N/A N/A	
			10.05%	N/A	
	50 Baud		1		
-	Channel:		10.05	B-1/A	
1	- Half Duplex		18.05%	N/A	
	- Full Duplex		18.05%	N/A	
-	CPE Termination				
	- Each		N/A	18.05%	
	annel between first terminations on different				
		1	1		
pre	emises on noncontinuous property:				
pre	ocal Loop for termination on a premises				

Nevac	la		Recurring	Non-Recurring
INEVAC	a	USOC	Recurring	Initial Add'I
	- Channel:			
	- Half Duplex		18.05%	N/A
	- Full Duplex		18.05%	N/A
	- CPE Termination - Each		N/A	18.05%
	- 150 Baud		14/1	10.00%
	- Channel:			
	- Half Duplex, Each		18.05%	N/A
	- Full Duplex, Each - CPE Termination		18.05%	N/A
	- Each		N/A	18.05%
	- Additional termination of the same Channel on		14/1	10.0070
	different premises on the same continuous			
	property as the first termination:			
	- 60, 75, and 100 Speed and 150 Baud - Channel:			
	- Charmel Half Duplex, Each		18.05%	N/A
	- Full Duplex, Each		18.05%	N/A
	- CPE Termination			
	- Each		N/A	18.05%
	- Channels between Exchanges			
	- Terminating a 2-point Channel or 2-point section of a Multipoint Channel in a Central Office:			
	- Channel Terminal:			
	- Each		18.05%	N/A
	- Interexchange Channel Mileage for each 2-point Channel or 2-Point			
	Section of a Multipoint Channel per Airline Mile			
	- 0-40 Miles - Half Duplex		18.05%	N/A
	- Full Duplex		18.05%	N/A N/A
	- Next 210 Miles			
	- Half Duplex		18.05%	N/A
	- Full Duplex		18.05%	N/A
	- Each Additional Mile - Half Duplex		18.05%	N/A
	- Full Duplex		18.05%	N/A
	- Each Channel or service also requires a Local Loop for each station location			
	on noncontinuous property. In addition, Channel between first termination			
	on different premises on the same continuous property, and additional			
	termination on different premises on the same continuous property, also apply if applicable.			
	- Station Arrangement - 150 Baud Service			
	- The charge applies:			
	- once to a Channel entirely on the same premises			
	- to each first termination on different premises		10.050/	
	- Station Arrangement, Each -Channels for Data Transmission		18.05%	N/A
	- Charges and Rates			
	- Local or Interexchange Private Line Channels			
	- Channel between first 2 terminations on different			
	premises on the same continuous property:			
	- Schedule O - Type 1001:			
	- Half Duplex, Each		18.05%	N/A
	- Full Duplex, Each		18.05%	N/A
	- CPE Termination:			
	- Each		N/A	18.05%
	- Schedule 1, 2, and 3 - Types 1002 and 1005:			
	- Half Duplex, Each		18.05%	N/A
	- Full Duplex, Each		18.05%	N/A
	- CPE Termination:			40.05%
	- Each - Schedule 3A		N/A	18.05%
	- Schedule 3A - Types 1006 and 1009C:			
	- Half Duplex, Each		18.05%	N/A
	- Full Duplex, Each		18.05%	N/A
	- CPE Termination:			40.050/
	- Each		N/A	18.05%
	Channel between first terminations on different premises on noncontinuous property:			
	- Local Loop for each first termination on a premise.			
	- Schedule O			
	- Type 1001:		10.5	200
	- Half Duplex, Each - Full Duplex, Each		18.05% 18.05%	N/A N/A
	- Full Duplex, Each - CPE Termination		10.00/6	IVA
	- Each		N/A	18.05%
	- Schedule 1, 2, and 3			
]	- Types 1002 and 1005:		40.050	N/A
	- Half Duplex, Each		18.05% 18.05%	N/A N/A
	- Full Duplex, Each - CPE Termination		10.00%	IN/A
	- Each		N/A	18.05%
	- Schedule 3A			
	- Types 1006 and 1009C:		-	
	- Half Duplex, Each		18.05%	N/A
	- Full Duplex, Each		18.05%	N/A
	- CPE Termination - Each		N/A	18.05%
	- Additional termination of the same Channel on different premises on the			
l l				

Nevada		LIEGO	Recurring	Non-Re	
 	abadula O	USOC		Initial	Add'l
	chedule O Type 1001:				
	- Half Duplex, Each		18.05%	N/A	
	- Full Duplex, Each		18.05%	N/A	
	CPE Termination:				
	- Each		N/A	18.05%	
	chedule 1, 2, 3, and 3A Types 1002, 1005, 1006 and 1009C:				
	- Half Duplex, Each		18.05%	N/A	
	- Full Duplex, Each		18.05%	N/A	
	CPE Termination:				
	- Each		N/A	18.05%	
	nels between Exchanges (Interexchange Channels): ch Channel Terminal for terminating a 2-point Channel or 2-point				
	tion of a Multipoint Channe in a Central Office				
	alf or Full Duplex:				
	Channel Terminal, Each		18.05%	N/A	
	erexchange Channel mileage for each 2-point Channel or 2-point				
	tion of a Multipoint Channel, per airline mile, per month chedule O:				
	0-40 Miles				
	- Half Duplex		18.05%	N/A	
	- Full Duplex		18.05%	N/A	
-	Next 210 Miles		-		-
	- Half Duplex		18.05%	N/A	
	- Full Duplex Each Additional Mile		18.05%	N/A	
	- Half Duplex		18.05%	N/A	
	- Full Duplex		18.05%	N/A	
- Se	chedule 1, 2, 3, and 3A:				
	0-40 Miles				
	- Half Duplex		18.05%		
	- Full Duplex Next 210 Miles		18.05%		
	- Half Duplex		18.05%	N/A	
	- Full Duplex		18.05%	N/A	
	Each Additional Mile				
	- Half Duplex		18.05%	N/A	
	- Full Duplex	no ritu	18.05%	N/A	
	ach channel also requires a local loop for each station location on noncontinuous pro addition, Channel between first terminations on different premises on	perty.			
	e same continuous property, and additional termination on different				
	remises on the same continuous property, also apply, if applicable.				
Series 2000					
	ine Telephone Service and Channels as and Rates				
	3 and Nates				
	or Interexchange Private Line Telephone				
	or Interexchange Private Line Telephone ce and Channels				
Service - Cha	ce and Channels annel between the first 2 terminations on different premises on the				
Service - Cha	ce and Channels annel between the first 2 terminations on different premises on the ne continuous property:				
Servic - Cha sam - H	ce and Channels annel between the first 2 terminations on different premises on the ne continuous property: alf Duplex:		18 059/	N/A	
Servic - Cha sam - H	ce and Channels annel between the first 2 terminations on different premises on the ne continuous property: alf Duplex: Type 2001, Each		18.05% 18.05%	N/A N/A	
Service - Cha	ce and Channels annel between the first 2 terminations on different premises on the ne continuous property: alf Duplex:		18.05% 18.05%	N/A N/A	
Service - Cha sam - H	ce and Channels annel between the first 2 terminations on different premises on the ne continuous property: alf Duplex: Type 2001, Each Type 2002, Each Ull Duplex: Type 2001, Each		18.05% 18.05%	N/A N/A	
Service - Characteristics - Characteristics - Characteristics - H	ce and Channels annel between the first 2 terminations on different premises on the e continuous property: alf Duplex: Type 2001, Each Type 2002, Each ull Duplex: Type 2011, Each Type 2001, Each Type 2001, Each		18.05%	N/A	
Servic - Che sam - H Fi C C C-	ce and Channels annel between the first 2 terminations on different premises on the e continuous property: alf Duplex: Type 2001, Each Type 2002, Each ull Duplex: Type 2001, Each Type 2001, Each Type 2002, Each EType 2001, Each Type 2002, Each		18.05% 18.05% 18.05%	N/A N/A N/A	
Servic - Che sam - H	ce and Channels annel between the first 2 terminations on different premises on the te continuous property: alf Duplex: Type 2001, Each Type 2002, Each ull Duplex: Type 2001, Each Type 2002, Each Each Type 2002, Each Each Type 2002, Each Each Each		18.05% 18.05%	N/A N/A	
Servic - Che sam - H	ce and Channels annel between the first 2 terminations on different premises on the e continuous property: alf Duplex: Type 2001, Each Type 2002, Each ull Duplex: Type 2001, Each Type 2001, Each Type 2002, Each EType 2001, Each Type 2002, Each		18.05% 18.05% 18.05%	N/A N/A N/A	
Servic - Che sam - H	ce and Channels annel between the first 2 terminations on different premises on the te continuous property: alf Duplex: Type 2001, Each Type 2002, Each ull Duplex: Type 2001, Each Type 2001, Each Type 2002, Each PE Termination: Each annel between first terminations on different mises on noncontinuous property alf Duplex:		18.05% 18.05% 18.05% N/A	N/A N/A N/A 18.05%	
Servic - Cha	ce and Channels annel between the first 2 terminations on different premises on the ne continuous property: alf Duplex: Type 2001, Each Type 2002, Each Ull Duplex: Type 2001, Each Type 2002, Each PE Termination: Each annel between first terminations on different mises on noncontinuous property alf Duplex: Type 2001, Each		18.05% 18.05% 18.05% N/A	N/A N/A N/A 18.05%	
Servic	ce and Channels annel between the first 2 terminations on different premises on the ne continuous property: alf Duplex: Type 2001, Each Type 2002, Each Ull Duplex: Type 2001, Each Type 2001, Each Type 2002, Each PE Termination: Each annel between first terminations on different mises on noncontinuous property alf Duplex: Type 2001, Each Type 2001, Each Type 2001, Each		18.05% 18.05% 18.05% N/A	N/A N/A N/A 18.05%	
Servic - Cha sam - H	ce and Channels annel between the first 2 terminations on different premises on the re continuous property: alf Duplex: Type 2001, Each Type 2002, Each ull Duplex: Type 2001, Each Type 2001, Each Type 2001, Each Type 2002, Each PE Termination: Each annel between first terminations on different mises on noncontinuous property alf Duplex: Type 2001, Each Type 2001, Each Type 2002, Each Ull Duplex: Type 2002, Each		18.05% 18.05% 18.05% N/A 18.05% 18.05%	N/A N/A N/A 18.05%	
Servic - Che sam - H	ce and Channels annel between the first 2 terminations on different premises on the ne continuous property: alf Duplex: Type 2001, Each Type 2002, Each Ull Duplex: Type 2001, Each Type 2001, Each Type 2002, Each PE Termination: Each annel between first terminations on different mises on noncontinuous property alf Duplex: Type 2001, Each Type 2001, Each Type 2001, Each		18.05% 18.05% 18.05% N/A	N/A N/A N/A 18.05%	
Servic	ce and Channels annel between the first 2 terminations on different premises on the te continuous property: alf Duplex: Type 2001, Each Type 2002, Each ull Duplex: Type 2001, Each Type 2002, Each PE Termination: Each annel between first terminations on different mises on noncontinuous property alf Duplex: Type 2001, Each Type 2001, Each Type 2001, Each Type 2001, Each		18.05% 18.05% 18.05% N/A 18.05% 18.05%	N/A N/A N/A 18.05% N/A N/A N/A N/A	
Service - Chie - Sam - H	ce and Channels annel between the first 2 terminations on different premises on the re continuous property: alf Duplex: Type 2001, Each Type 2002, Each ull Duplex: Type 2001, Each Type 2002, Each PE Termination: Each annel between first terminations on different mises on noncontinuous property alf Duplex: Type 2001, Each Type 2001, Each Type 2001, Each Type 2001, Each Type 2002, Each Type Termination: Each		18.05% 18.05% 18.05% N/A 18.05% 18.05%	N/A N/A N/A 18.05% N/A N/A N/A N/A	
Servic	ce and Channels annel between the first 2 terminations on different premises on the ne continuous property: alf Duplex: Type 2001, Each Type 2002, Each UII Duplex: Type 2001, Each Type 2002, Each PE Termination: Each annel between first terminations on different mises on noncontinuous property alf Duplex: Type 2001, Each Type 2002, Each UII Duplex: Type 2001, Each Type 2001, Each Type 2002, Each PE Termination: Each Each Each		18.05% 18.05% 18.05% N/A 18.05% 18.05% 18.05% 18.05%	N/A N/A N/A 18.05% N/A N/A N/A N/A N/A N/A	
Servic - Cha sam - H	ce and Channels annel between the first 2 terminations on different premises on the re continuous property: alf Duplex: Type 2001, Each Type 2002, Each ull Duplex: Type 2001, Each Type 2001, Each PE Termination: Each annel between first terminations on different mises on noncontinuous property alf Duplex: Type 2001, Each Type 2002, Each Description of the same Channel on different premises on the fittional termination of the same Channel on different premises on the		18.05% 18.05% 18.05% N/A 18.05% 18.05% 18.05% 18.05%	N/A N/A N/A 18.05% N/A N/A N/A N/A N/A N/A	
Servic - Cha sam - H	ce and Channels annel between the first 2 terminations on different premises on the re continuous property: alf Duplex: Type 2001, Each Type 2002, Each ull Duplex: Type 2001, Each Type 2002, Each PE Termination: Each Type 2002, Each PE Termination: Each Innel between first terminations on different mises on noncontinuous property alf Duplex: Type 2001, Each Type 2001, Each Ull Duplex: Type 2002, Each ull Duplex: Type 2002, Each Ull Duplex: Type 2002, Each Ull Duplex: Type 2003, Each Ull Duplex: Type 2004, Each Type 2005, Each Ull Duplex: Type 2006, Each Ull Duplex: Type 2007, Each Ull Duplex: Type 2007, Each Ull Duplex: Type 2008, Each Type 2009, Each Ull Duplex: Ty		18.05% 18.05% 18.05% N/A 18.05% 18.05% 18.05% 18.05% N/A	N/A N/A N/A N/A 18.05% N/A N/A N/A N/A N/A 18.05%	
Service - Che sam - H	ce and Channels annel between the first 2 terminations on different premises on the re continuous property: alf Duplex: Type 2001, Each Type 2002, Each ull Duplex: Type 2001, Each Type 2001, Each PE Termination: Each annel between first terminations on different mises on noncontinuous property alf Duplex: Type 2001, Each Type 2002, Each Description of the same Channel on different premises on the fittional termination of the same Channel on different premises on the		18.05% 18.05% 18.05% N/A 18.05% 18.05% 18.05% 18.05%	N/A N/A N/A 18.05% N/A N/A N/A N/A N/A N/A	
Service - Chair - Sam - H	ce and Channels annel between the first 2 terminations on different premises on the re continuous property: alf Duplex: Type 2001, Each Type 2002, Each ull Duplex: Type 2001, Each Type 2001, Each Type 2001, Each Type 2001, Each PE Termination: Each annel between first terminations on different mises on noncontinuous property alf Duplex: Type 2001, Each Type 2001, Each Type 2002, Each ull Duplex: Type 2001, Each Type 2002, Each till Duplex: Type 2001, Each Type 2002, Each Ull Duplex: Type 2001, Each		18.05% 18.05% 18.05% N/A 18.05% 18.05% 18.05% 18.05% 18.05% 18.05% 18.05%	N/A N/A N/A N/A 18.05% N/A N/A N/A N/A N/A N/A N/A N/A N/A N/	
Service - Chair - Sam - H	ce and Channels annel between the first 2 terminations on different premises on the re continuous property: alf Duplex: Type 2001, Each Type 2002, Each ull Duplex: Type 2001, Each Type 2002, Each PE Termination: Each annel between first terminations on different mises on noncontinuous property alf Duplex: Type 2001, Each Type 2002, Each Ull Duplex: Type 2001, Each Type 2002, Each Type 2002, Each Ull Duplex: Type 2001, Each Type 2002, Each Ull Duplex: Type 2001, Each Type 2002, Each Type 2001, Each Type 2002, Each Type 2001, Each Type 2002, Each Type 2004, Each Type 2005, Each Type 2006, Each Type 2007, Each		18.05% 18.05% 18.05% N/A 18.05% 18.05% 18.05% 18.05% N/A 18.05% 18.05% 18.05%	N/A N/A N/A 18.05% N/A N/A N/A N/A N/A N/A N/A N/	
Service - Cha sam - H	ce and Channels annel between the first 2 terminations on different premises on the re continuous property: alf Duplex: Type 2001, Each Type 2001, Each Type 2002, Each ull Duplex: Type 2002, Each PE Termination: Each annel between first terminations on different mises on noncontinuous property alf Duplex: Type 2001, Each Type 2002, Each Ull Duplex: Type 2001, Each		18.05% 18.05% 18.05% N/A 18.05% 18.05% 18.05% 18.05% 18.05% 18.05% 18.05%	N/A N/A N/A N/A 18.05% N/A N/A N/A N/A N/A N/A N/A N/A N/A N/	
Service - Chair - Sam - H	ce and Channels annel between the first 2 terminations on different premises on the re continuous property: alf Duplex: Type 2001, Each Type 2002, Each ull Duplex: Type 2001, Each Type 2001, Each PE Termination: Each annel between first terminations on different mises on noncontinuous property alf Duplex: Type 2001, Each Type 2001, Each Ull Duplex: Type 2001, Each Type 2002, Each Ull Duplex: Type 2001, Each Type 2002, Each Ull Duplex: Type 2002, Each PE Termination: Each ditional termination of the same Channel on different premises on the re continuous property as the first termination alf Duplex: Type 2001, Each Type 2002, Each Ull Duplex: Type 2002, Each PE Termination: Each ditional termination of the same Channel on different premises on the re continuous property as the first termination alf Duplex: Type 2001, Each		18.05% 18.05% 18.05% N/A 18.05% 18.05% 18.05% 18.05% 18.05% 18.05% 18.05% 18.05%	N/A N/A N/A 18.05% N/A N/A N/A N/A N/A N/A N/A N/	
Service - Chair - Sam - H	ce and Channels annel between the first 2 terminations on different premises on the re continuous property: alf Duplex: Type 2001, Each Type 2001, Each Type 2002, Each ull Duplex: Type 2002, Each PE Termination: Each annel between first terminations on different mises on noncontinuous property alf Duplex: Type 2001, Each Type 2002, Each Ull Duplex: Type 2001, Each		18.05% 18.05% 18.05% N/A 18.05% 18.05% 18.05% 18.05% N/A 18.05% 18.05% 18.05%	N/A N/A N/A N/A 18.05% N/A N/A N/A N/A N/A N/A N/A N/	
Servic	ce and Channels annel between the first 2 terminations on different premises on the re continuous property: alf Duplex: Type 2001, Each Type 2002, Each ull Duplex: Type 2001, Each Type 2001, Each PE Termination: Each annel between first terminations on different mises on noncontinuous property alf Duplex: Type 2001, Each Type 2001, Each Ull Duplex: Type 2001, Each Type 2002, Each Ull Duplex: Type 2001, Each Type 2002, Each PE Termination: Each distinual termination of the same Channel on different premises on the re continuous property as the first termination alf Duplex: Type 2001, Each Type 2002, Each Ull Duplex: Type 2002, Each PE Termination: Each distinual termination of the same Channel on different premises on the re continuous property as the first termination alf Duplex: Type 2001, Each Type 2002, Each Ull Duplex: Type 2001, Each Type 2002, Each Ull Duplex: Type 2001, Each Type 2002, Each PE Termination: Each Ling (if required) Local Loop or Channel		18.05% 18.05% 18.05% N/A 18.05% 18.05% 18.05% 18.05% 18.05% 18.05% 18.05% 18.05%	N/A N/A N/A N/A 18.05% N/A N/A N/A N/A N/A N/A N/A N/	
Servic	ce and Channels annel between the first 2 terminations on different premises on the re continuous property: alf Duplex: Type 2001, Each Type 2002, Each ull Duplex: Type 2001, Each Type 2001, Each Type 2002, Each PE Termination: Each annel between first terminations on different mises on noncontinuous property alf Duplex: Type 2001, Each Type 2001, Each Type 2002, Each ull Duplex: Type 2001, Each Type 2002, Each till Duplex: Type 2001, Each Type 2002, Each ull Duplex: Type 2001, Each Type 2001, Each Type 2002, Each Ull Duplex: Type 2001, Each Type 2001, Each Type 2002, Each Ull Duplex: Type 20002, Each Ull Duplex: Type 2001, Each Type 20007, Each Type 20007, Each Ull Duplex: Type 20008, Each Ull Duplex: Type 20008, Each Ull Duplex: Type 2009,		18.05% 18.05% 18.05% N/A 18.05% 18.05% 18.05% 18.05% N/A 18.05% 18.05% N/A 18.05% N/A	N/A N/A N/A N/A N/A 18.05% N/A N/A N/A N/A N/A N/A N/A N/A N/A N/	
Servic	ce and Channels annel between the first 2 terminations on different premises on the re continuous property: alf Duplex: Type 2001, Each Type 2002, Each ull Duplex: Type 2001, Each Type 2002, Each PE Termination: Each annel between first terminations on different mises on noncontinuous property alf Duplex: Type 2001, Each Type 2001, Each Type 2002, Each Ull Duplex: Type 2001, Each Type 2002, Each Ull Duplex: Type 2001, Each Type 2002, Each Ull Duplex: Type 2001, Each Type 2002, Each Type 2002, Each Ull Duplex: Type 2002, Each PE Termination: Each Sitional termination of the same Channel on different premises on the ne continuous property as the first termination alf Duplex: Type 2002, Each Ull Duplex: Type 2001, Each Type 2001, Each Type 2002, Each Description: Each Logo or Channel Local Loop or Channel Local Loop or Channel Local Loop or Channel Local Loop or Channel Local Termination termination or 2-point		18.05% 18.05% 18.05% N/A 18.05% 18.05% 18.05% 18.05% N/A 18.05% 18.05% N/A 18.05% N/A	N/A N/A N/A N/A N/A 18.05% N/A N/A N/A N/A N/A N/A N/A N/A N/A N/	
Servic	ce and Channels annel between the first 2 terminations on different premises on the re continuous property: alf Duplex: Type 2001, Each Type 2002, Each ull Duplex: Type 2001, Each Type 2001, Each Type 2002, Each PE Termination: Each annel between first terminations on different mises on noncontinuous property alf Duplex: Type 2001, Each Type 2001, Each Type 2002, Each ull Duplex: Type 2001, Each Type 2002, Each Ull Duplex: Type 2002, Each Ull Duplex: Type 2001, Each Type 2002, Each DE Termination: Each ditional termination of the same Channel on different premises on the ne continuous property as the first termination alf Duplex: Type 2001, Each Type 2002, Each Ull Duplex: Type 2001, Each Type 2002, Each Ull Duplex: Type 2002, Each Ull Duplex: Type 2002, Each Ull Duplex: Type 2001, Each Type 2002, Each Ull Duplex: Type 2002, Each Ull Duplex: Type 2002, Each Ull Duplex: Type 2004, Each Type 2007, E		18.05% 18.05% 18.05% N/A 18.05% 18.05% 18.05% 18.05% N/A 18.05% 18.05% N/A 18.05% N/A	N/A N/A N/A N/A N/A 18.05% N/A N/A N/A N/A N/A N/A N/A N/A N/A N/	
Service	ce and Channels annel between the first 2 terminations on different premises on the re continuous property: alf Duplex: Type 2001, Each Type 2002, Each ull Duplex: Type 2001, Each Type 2001, Each Type 2002, Each PE Termination: Each annel between first terminations on different mises on noncontinuous property alf Duplex: Type 2001, Each Type 2001, Each Type 2001, Each Ull Duplex: Type 2001, Each Type 2001, Each Type 2002, Each ull Duplex: Type 2001, Each Type 2001, Each Type 2002, Each Ull Duplex: Type 2001, Each Type 2002, Each Ull Duplex: Type 2001, Each Type 2002, Each Ull Duplex: Type 2002, Each Ull Duplex: Type 2002, Each Ull Duplex: Type 2003, Each PE Termination: Each Itidual termination of the same Channel on different premises on the re continuous property as the first termination alf Duplex: Type 2001, Each Type 2002, Each Ull Duplex: Type 2002, Each Ull Duplex: Type 2003, Each Type 2004, Each Type 2007, Each Type 2007		18.05% 18.05% 18.05% N/A 18.05% 18.05% 18.05% 18.05% 18.05% 18.05% N/A 18.05% 18.05% 18.05% 18.05%	N/A N/A N/A N/A N/A 18.05% N/A N/A N/A N/A N/A N/A 18.05% N/A N/A N/A N/A N/A N/A N/A N/A N/A N/	
Service	ce and Channels annel between the first 2 terminations on different premises on the re continuous property: alf Duplex: Type 2001, Each Type 2002, Each ull Duplex: Type 2001, Each Type 2001, Each Type 2002, Each PE Termination: Each annel between first terminations on different mises on noncontinuous property alf Duplex: Type 2001, Each Type 2001, Each Type 2002, Each ull Duplex: Type 2001, Each Type 2002, Each Ull Duplex: Type 2002, Each Ull Duplex: Type 2001, Each Type 2002, Each DE Termination: Each ditional termination of the same Channel on different premises on the ne continuous property as the first termination alf Duplex: Type 2001, Each Type 2002, Each Ull Duplex: Type 2001, Each Type 2002, Each Ull Duplex: Type 2002, Each Ull Duplex: Type 2002, Each Ull Duplex: Type 2001, Each Type 2002, Each Ull Duplex: Type 2002, Each Ull Duplex: Type 2002, Each Ull Duplex: Type 2004, Each Type 2007, E		18.05% 18.05% 18.05% N/A 18.05% 18.05% 18.05% 18.05% N/A 18.05% 18.05% N/A 18.05% N/A	N/A N/A N/A N/A N/A 18.05% N/A N/A N/A N/A N/A N/A N/A N/A N/A N/	
Service	ce and Channels annel between the first 2 terminations on different premises on the re continuous property: alf Duplex: Type 2001, Each Type 2002, Each ull Duplex: Type 2001, Each Type 2002, Each PE Termination: Each annel between first terminations on different mises on noncontinuous property alf Duplex: Type 2001, Each Type 2001, Each Type 2002, Each Ull Duplex: Type 2001, Each Type 2002, Each Ull Duplex: Type 2002, Each Type 2003, Each Type 2004, Each Type 2005, Each Type 2006, Each Type 2007, Each Type 2007, Each Type 2008, Each Type 2009, Each Type 2001, Each Type 2001, Each Type 2002, Each Type 2001, Each Type 2002, Each Type 2002, Each Type 2001, Each Type 2002, Each Type 2002, Each Type 2004, Each Type 2007, Each Type 2007, Each Type 2007, Each Type 2008, Each Type 2009, Each Type 2009, Each Type 2009, Each Type 2001, Each Type 2001, Each Type 2002, Each Type 2002, Each Type 2001, Each Type 2001, Each Type 2002, Each Type 2001, Each Typ		18.05% 18.05% 18.05% N/A 18.05% 18.05% 18.05% 18.05% 18.05% 18.05% N/A 18.05% 18.05% 18.05% 18.05%	N/A N/A N/A N/A N/A 18.05% N/A N/A N/A N/A N/A N/A 18.05% N/A N/A N/A N/A N/A N/A N/A N/A N/A N/	
Service	ce and Channels annel between the first 2 terminations on different premises on the re continuous property: alf Duplex: Type 2001, Each Type 2002, Each ull Duplex: Type 2001, Each Type 2002, Each PE Termination: Each annel between first terminations on different mises on noncontinuous property alf Duplex: Type 2001, Each Type 2001, Each Type 2001, Each Type 2001, Each Ull Duplex: Type 2001, Each Type 2002, Each ull Duplex: Type 2002, Each ull Duplex: Type 2001, Each Type 2002, Each Ull Duplex: Type 2001, Each Type 2002, Each Ull Duplex: Type 2002, Each PE Termination: Each Type 2002, Each Ull Ull Ull Each Type 2002, Each PE Termination of the same Channel on different premises on the recontinuous property as the first termination alf Duplex: Type 2001, Each Type 2002, Each Ull Duplex: Type 2002, Each Ull Duplex: Type 2002, Each Ull Duplex: Type 2002, Each Type 2004, Each Type 2007, Each Type 2008, Each Type 2009, Each Type 2009, Each Type 2001, Each Type 2001, Each Type 2002, Each Type 2001, Each Type 2001, Each Type 2002, Each Type 2001, Each Type 2001, Each Type 2002, Each Type 2001, Each Type 2001, Each Type 2001, Each Type 2001, Each Type 2002, Each Type 2001, Each Type 2001, Each Type 2002, Each Type 2001, Each Type 2002, Each Type 2001, Each Type 2002, Each Type 2001, Each Type 2002, Each Type 2003, Each Type 2004, Each Type 2004, Each Type 2005, Each Type 2006, Each Type 2007, Each Type 2008,		18.05% 18.05% 18.05% N/A 18.05% 18.05% 18.05% 18.05% N/A 18.05% 18.05% 18.05% 18.05% 18.05%	N/A N/A N/A N/A N/A 18.05% N/A N/A N/A N/A N/A N/A N/A N/A N/A N/	
Service	ce and Channels annel between the first 2 terminations on different premises on the re continuous property: alf Duplex: Type 2001, Each Type 2002, Each ull Duplex: Type 2001, Each PE Termination: Each annel between first terminations on different mises on noncontinuous property alf Duplex: Type 2001, Each Type 2001, Each Type 2001, Each Type 2001, Each Type 2002, Each ull Duplex: Type 2001, Each Type 2002, Each pE Termination: Each sitional termination of the same Channel on different premises on the the continuous property as the first termination alf Duplex: Type 2001, Each Type 2002, Each ull Duplex: Type 2001, Each Type 2001,		18.05% 18.05% 18.05% N/A 18.05% 18.05% 18.05% 18.05% N/A 18.05% 18.05% 18.05% 18.05% 18.05% 18.05%	N/A N/A N/A N/A 18.05% N/A N/A N/A N/A N/A N/A N/A N/	
Service	ce and Channels annel between the first 2 terminations on different premises on the re continuous property: alf Duplex: Type 2001, Each Type 2002, Each ull Duplex: Type 2001, Each Type 2002, Each PE Termination: Each annel between first terminations on different mises on noncontinuous property alf Duplex: Type 2001, Each Type 2001, Each Type 2001, Each Type 2001, Each Ull Duplex: Type 2001, Each Type 2002, Each ull Duplex: Type 2002, Each ull Duplex: Type 2001, Each Type 2002, Each Ull Duplex: Type 2001, Each Type 2002, Each Ull Duplex: Type 2002, Each PE Termination: Each Type 2002, Each Ull Ull Ull Each Type 2002, Each PE Termination of the same Channel on different premises on the recontinuous property as the first termination alf Duplex: Type 2001, Each Type 2002, Each Ull Duplex: Type 2002, Each Ull Duplex: Type 2002, Each Ull Duplex: Type 2002, Each Type 2004, Each Type 2007, Each Type 2008, Each Type 2009, Each Type 2009, Each Type 2001, Each Type 2001, Each Type 2002, Each Type 2001, Each Type 2001, Each Type 2002, Each Type 2001, Each Type 2001, Each Type 2002, Each Type 2001, Each Type 2001, Each Type 2001, Each Type 2001, Each Type 2002, Each Type 2001, Each Type 2001, Each Type 2002, Each Type 2001, Each Type 2002, Each Type 2001, Each Type 2002, Each Type 2001, Each Type 2002, Each Type 2003, Each Type 2004, Each Type 2004, Each Type 2005, Each Type 2006, Each Type 2007, Each Type 2008,		18.05% 18.05% 18.05% N/A 18.05% 18.05% 18.05% 18.05% N/A 18.05% 18.05% 18.05% 18.05% 18.05%	N/A N/A N/A N/A N/A 18.05% N/A N/A N/A N/A N/A N/A N/A N/A N/A N/	

evad	a		Recurring	Non-Recu	ırring
1		USOC		Initial	Add'l
=	- Half Duplex, Each		18.05%	N/A	
7	- Full Duplex, Each		18.05%	N/A	
T	- Each Additional Mile:				
T	- Half Duplex, Each		18.05%	N/A	
T	- Full Duplex, Each		18.05%	N/A	
	- Each Channel or service also requires a Local				
T	Loop for each station location on noncontinuous				
	property. In addition, a Channel between first				
	terminations on different premises on the same				
	continuous property, and additional termination				
	of the same Channel on different premises on the				
	same continuous property also apply, if				
	applicable.				
	 Where a switching arrangement is provided, each 				
	station or termination on an Interexchange Service				
	or Channel at the switching point requires a Local				
	Loop and Channel terminal for each of the Inter-				
	exchange Private Lines to which it is connected				
	and which can be operated as a separate private				
	line.				
	- Switching Arrangements (See Regulation 1.(1))				
	 A charge applies at the switching point for each Local or Interexchange 				
	Private Line arranged for Switching.				
	- Switching Arrangement:				
	- Local Service or Channel:				
_T	- Each		18.05%	N/A	
J	- Interexchange Service or Channel:				
J	- Each		18.05%	N/A	
J	- Private Line Services and Channels for Data Transmission				
J	- Charges and Rates				
_Ī	- Local or Interexchange Private Line Channels				
J	- Channel between first 2 terminations on different				
J	premises on the same continuous property				
J	- Types 2001, 2002, and 2006:				
	- Half Duplex, Each		18.05%	N/A	
	- Full Duplex, Each		18.05%	N/A	
	- CPE Termination:				
	- Each		N/A	18.05%	
	- Channel between first terminations on different				
	premises on noncontinuous property				
	- Local Loop for each first termination on a premise				
	- Types 2001, 2002, and 2006:				
	- Half Duplex, Each		18.05%	N/A	
	- Full Duplex, Each		18.05%	N/A	
	- CPE Termination:				
	- Each		N/A	18.05%	
	 Additional termination of the same Channel on different premises on the 				
	same continuous property as the first termination				
	- Types 2001, 2002, and 2006:				
	- Half Duplex, Each		18.05%	N/A	
	- Full Duplex, Each		18.05%	N/A	
	- CPE Termination:				
	- Each		N/A	18.05%	
	- Channels between Exchanges (Interexchange Channels):				
	- Each Channel Terminal for terminating a 2-point Channel or 2-point				
	section of a Multipoint Channel, in a Central Office				
	- Half or Full Duplex:				
	- Channel Terminal, Each		18.05%	N/A	
	- Interexchange Channel mileage for each 2-point Channel or 2-point				
П	section of a Multipoint Channel, per airline mile, per month				
Ţ	- Schedule 3A:				
T	- 0-40 Miles				
J	- Half Duplex		18.05%	N/A	
I	- Full Duplex		18.05%	N/A	·
⅃	- Next 210 Miles				
	- Half Duplex		18.05%	N/A	
\prod	- Full Duplex		18.05%	N/A	·
\prod	- Each Additional Mile				·
_	- Half Duplex		18.05%	N/A	
_	- Full Duplex		18.05%	N/A	
╛	- Each channel also requires a local loop for each				
⅃	station location on noncontinuous property.				
4	In addition, Channel between first terminations on different premises on the same continu	ious			
4	property, and additional termination of the	1			
4	same Channel on different premises on the same continuous property, also apply, if appl	icable.			
1					
4	Series 3000 Channels				
4	- Channels for Remote Metering, Supervisory Control and				
4	Miscellaneous Signaling Purposes				
_	- Charges and Rates				
_	- Local or Interexchange Private Line Channels-				
╝	Type 3001				·
_[- Channel between first 2 terminations on different				·
\prod	premises on the same continuous property				·
⅃	- Type 3001:				
-1	- Half Duplex, Each		18.05%	N/A	
_	- Full Duplex, Each		18.05%	N/A	
J	- CPE Termination:				
1			N1/A	18.05%	
	- Each		N/A	16.05%	
	- Each - Channel between first terminations on different premises on noncontinuous property		N/A	16.05%	

ada			Recurring	Non-Re	curring
		USOC		Initial	Add'l
- Type 3001:					A1 A1
- Half Duplex, Each			18.05%	N/A	
- Full Duplex, Each			18.05%	N/A	
- CPE Termination:					
- Each			NA	18.05%	
- Additional termination of the same Ch	pannel on different premises on the		100	10.0070	
same continuous property as the first					
- Type 3001:	termination		1	1	
- Half Duplex, Each	-		18.05%	N/A	
- Full Duplex, Each			18.05%	N/A	
- CPE Termination:					
- Each			N/A	18.05%	
- Channels between Exchanges (Interex			4		
 Each channel terminal for terminating 					
Multipoint Channel in a Central Office	1				
- Half Duplex:					
 Channel Terminal, Each 			18.05%	N/A	
- Interexchange Channel mileage for e	ach 2-point Channel or 2-point				
section of a Multipoint Channel, per a					
per airline mile, per month	·				
- First 40 miles			1		
- Half Duplex, Each			18.05%	N/A	
- Full Duplex, Each			18.05%	N/A	
- Next 210 Miles		†		,, .	
- Half Duplex, Each		+	18.05%	N/A	
- Full Duplex, Each			18.05%	N/A N/A	
- Full Duplex, Each - Each Additional Mile		+	10.00/0	IN/A	
			10 050/	NI/A	
- Half Dupley, Each		+	18.05%	N/A	
- Full Duplex, Each	- in III f I I	+	18.05%	N/A	
- Each Interexchange Channel also rec		1			
location on noncontinuous property.					
of the same Channel on different pres					
property as the first termination, also	applies.				
- Station Arrangement - 150 Bauds					
- This charge applies:					
- once to a Channel entirely on sar	ne premises				
- to each first termination on differen			1		
- Station Arrangement, Each			18.05%	N/A	
- Channel conditioning arrangements r	nay be provided for Type 3001				
Channels with the rates and provision			+		
- Signaling for Type 3001 Channels (if			+		
			18.05%	NI/A	
- Per Local Loop or Channel Arrange			16.05%	N/A	
- A change in termination from 1 chann					
request will be treated as a new insta	llation.				
- Channels for Data Transmission					
 Charges and Rates 					
 Local or Interexchange Private Line Ch 	annels-				
Schedules 3A and 4					
- Channel between first 2 terminations	on different				
premises on the same continuous pro					
- Type 3001:			1		
- Half Duplex, Each			18.05%	N/A	
- Full Duplex, Each			18.05%	N/A	
- CPE Termination:			10.0070	IN/A	
			NI/A	40.050/	
- Each			N/A	18.05%	
- Type 3002:			40		
- Half Duplex, Each			18.05%	N/A	
- Full Duplex, Each			18.05%	N/A	
- CPE Termination:					
- Each			N/A	18.05%	<u> </u>
- Channel between first terminations or	n different				
premises on noncontinuous property					
- Local Loop for each first termination	n on a premises				
- Type 3001:	•				
- Half Duplex, Each			18.05%	N/A	
- Full Duplex, Each			18.05%	N/A	
- CPE Termination:		+	.0.0070	,, .	
- CPE Termination.			N/A	18.05%	
			IV/A	10.00/0	
- Type 3002:			40.050/	NI/A	
- Half Duplex, Each		+	18.05%	N/A	
- Full Duplex, Each			18.05%	N/A	
- CPE Termination:					
- Each			N/A	18.05%	
 Additional termination of the same Ch 			ļ		
same continuous property as the first	termination				
- Type 3001:					
- Half Duplex, Each			18.05%	N/A	
- Full Duplex, Each			18.05%	N/A	
- CPE Termination:					
- Each		1	N/A	18.05%	
		+	IV/A	10.00/0	
		+	40.0501	11/1	
- Type 3002:			18.05%	N/A	
- Half Duplex, Each			18.05%	N/A	
- Half Duplex, Each - Full Duplex, Each					
- Half Duplex, Each					
- Half Duplex, Each - Full Duplex, Each			N/A	18.05%	
- Half Duplex, Each - Full Duplex, Each - CPE Termination: - Each	pe 3002)		N/A	18.05%	
- Half Duplex, Each - Full Duplex, Each - CPE Termination: - Each - Bulk Pricing (for large volumes of Ty			N/A	18.05%	
- Half Duplex, Each - Full Duplex, Each - CPE Termination: - Each - Bulk Pricing (for large volumes of Ty (See NOTE 4 for nonrecurring charge)	e information)		N/A	18.05%	
- Half Duplex, Each - Full Duplex, Each - CPE Termination: - Each - Bulk Pricing (for large volumes of Ty (See NOTE 4 for nonrecurring charge - Channel between first terminations	e information) on different		N/A	18.05%	
- Half Duplex, Each - Full Duplex, Each - CPE Termination: - Each - Bulk Pricing (for large volumes of Ty (See NOTE 4 for nonrecurring charge - Channel between first terminations premises on noncontinuous proper	e information) on different y		N/A	18.05%	
- Half Duplex, Each - Full Duplex, Each - OPE Termination: - Each - Bulk Pricing (for large volumes of Ty (See NOTE 4 for nonrecurring charge - Channel between first terminations	e information) on different y		N/A 18.05%	18.05%	

Nevada		Recurring	Non-Re	
	USOC		Initial	Add'l
- Channel Terminal, Bulk Pricing:				
- Half Duplex, Each		18.05%	N/A	
- Full Duplex, Each		18.05%	N/A	
Interoffice Channel Mileage Bulk Pricing for each two-point channel or two-point section of a multi-point channel, -per airline mile, per month		18.05%	N/A	
- Charge to meet Bulk Pricing "minimum" channel		10.0076	IN/A	
service charge requirement				
- per channel		18.05%	N/A	
- Channels between Exchanges (Interexchange Channels)				
- Each Channel terminal for terminating a 2-point Channel or 2-point				
section of a Multipoint Channel in a Central Office				
- Channel Terminal, Each		18.05%	N/A	
Interexchange Channel mileage for each 2-point Channel or 2-point section of a Multipoint Channel per airline mile, per month				
- Schedule 3A:				
- 0-40 Miles				
- Half Duplex		18.05%	N/A	
- Full Duplex		18.05%	N/A	
- Next 210 Miles				
- Half Duplex		18.05%	N/A	
- Full Duplex		18.05%	N/A	
- Each Additional Mile		40.050/	NI/A	
- Half Duplex - Full Duplex		18.05% 18.05%	N/A N/A	
- Full Duplex - Schedule 4:		10.03%	IN/A	
- O-40 Miles				
- Half Duplex		18.05%	N/A	
- Full Duplex		18.05%	N/A	
- Next 210 Miles				
- Half Duplex		18.05%	N/A	
- Full Duplex		18.05%	N/A	
- Each Additional Mile		18.05%	N/A	
- Half Duplex - Full Duplex		18.05%	N/A N/A	
- Full Duplex - Each channel also requires a local loop for each station location on		10.00/0	IN/A	
noncontinuous property. In addition, channel between first terminations on				
different premises on the same continuous property, and additional				
termination on different premises on the same continuous property also				
apply, if applicable.				
- Signaling for Schedule 4 Channels (if required)				
- Local Loop or Channel:				
- Arranged for Signaling		18.05%	N/A	
- Station Arrangements - Schedule 3A - The rate applies:				
- once to a Channel entirely on same premises				
- to each first termination on different premises				
- Station Arrangement, Each		18.05%	N/A	
- Switching Arrangements for Schedule 4 Channels are furnished with				
the rates and provisions of current Tariff PL B3.2.2.				
- Channel Conditioning for Schedule 4 Channels is furnished with the rates				
and provisions of current Tariff PL B3.3.1.				
- Local Area Data Channels (LADC) - Charges and Rates				
- Changes and Rates - Channel between first two terminations on different				
premises on the same continuous property.				
- Type:				
- 2-wire, Each		18.05%	N/A	
- 4-wire, Each		18.05%	N/A	
- Termination			,	
- Each		N/A	18.05%	
- Channel between two terminations.				
- Local Loop for each termination Type:				
- 1ype: - 2-wire, Each		18.05%	N/A	
- 4-wire, Each		18.05%	N/A	
- Termination:				
- Each		N/A	18.05%	-
Other Channels				
- Bell and Lights System Attack Warning Service				
This service is not offered at this time.				
- Farmer Lines - Rates and Charges				
- Rates and Charges - Connection Charge				
- Each connection made with customer-owned facilities		1		
- Channel Rate - Each Channel				
- In Cable				
- Each one-quarter mile or fraction thereof, airline measurement, per year		18.05%	N/A	·
- Open Wire				
- First one-quarter mile or fraction thereof, airline measurement, per month		18.05%	N/A	
- Each additional one-quarter mile or fraction thereof, airline measurement,		40.050/	N1/A	
per month		18.05%	N/A	
OTHER FEATURES AND ARRANGEMENTS				
Classification and Rates - Channel Conditioning				
- Charges and Rates				
- Type C1, C2, and C4 Channel Conditioning				
- For the First Station in an Exchange:				·
- On a 2-point Channel not arranged for Switching:				
- Type C1		18.05%	18.05%	
- Type C2	1	18.05%	18.05%	
- Type C4		18.05%	18.05%	

18.05% 18.05% 18.05% 18.05% 18.05% 18.05% 18.05% 18.05% 18.05%	Initial 18.05% 18.05% 18.05% 18.05% 18.05% 18.05% 18.05% 18.05% N/A	Add'l
18.05% 18.05% 18.05% 18.05% 18.05% N/A	18.05% 18.05% 18.05% 18.05% 18.05% 18.05%	
18.05% 18.05% 18.05% 18.05% N/A	18.05% 18.05% 18.05% 18.05%	
18.05% 18.05% 18.05% N/A	18.05% 18.05% 18.05%	
18.05% 18.05% 18.05% N/A	18.05% 18.05% 18.05%	
18.05% 18.05%	18.05% 18.05%	
18.05% 18.05%	18.05% 18.05%	
18.05% 18.05%	18.05% 18.05%	
18.05% N/A 18.05%	18.05% 18.05%	
N/A 18.05%	18.05%	
18.05%	N/A	
18.05%	N/A	
18.05%	N/A	
1		
40.050/	19 050/	
18.05%	18.05%	
10 050/	18 05%	
18.05 %	18.03 %	
	1	
	1	
 		
18.05%	N/A	
10.00%	14//	
18.05%	N/A	-
		-
18.05%		
		-
18.05%	18.05%	
18.05%	18.05%	
18.05%	18.05%	
18.05%	18.05%	
18.05%	N/A	
18.05%	N/A	
18.05%	N/A	
	18.05% 18.05% 18.05% 18.05% 18.05% 18.05% 18.05% 18.05% 18.05% 18.05% 18.05%	18.05% N/A

Nevada			Recurring	Non-Re	curring
		USOC		Initial	Add'l
- Initial circuit					
- each channel termination			18.05%	18.05%	
- recurring 3-year term			18.05%	N/A	
- recurring 5-year term			18.05%	N/A	
- Each additional circuit (same two locat	ions)				
 each channel termination 			18.05%	18.05%	
- recurring 3-year term			18.05%	N/A	
- recurring 5-year term			18.05%	N/A	
- Channel Mileage					
- Channel Mileage Facility					
- per mile			18.05%	N/A	
- recurring 3-year term			18.05%	N/A	
- recurring 5-year term			18.05%	N/A	
- Channel Mileage Termination					
- per termination			18.05%	N/A	
 recurring 3-year term 			18.05%	N/A	
- recurring 5-year term			18.05%	N/A	
 Optional Features and Functions 					
 Central Office Multiplexing 					
- DS-1 to Voice/Digital			18.05%	N/A	
- recurring 3-year term	·		18.05%	N/A	·
- recurring 5-year term			18.05%	N/A	
Mulit-Service Optical Network	(MON)		18.05%	18.05%	

Line	Product Type	Rate Element Description	USOC	Current Monthly Recurring Rate	Current Non- Recurring Rate (Initial)
Line	1 Toddet Type	rate Element Description	0000	Nate	(iiiitiai)
1	CLEC-PROVISIONED FACILITIES & EQUIPMENT: CAGED				
3	REAL ESTATE Site Conditioning	Per Sq. Ft. of space used by CLEC	S8FWB		\$9.28
4	Safety & Security	Per Sq. Ft. of space used by CLEC	S8F4N		\$19.56
5	Floor Space Usage	Per Sq. Ft. of space used by CLEC	S8F4L	\$5.97	*******
6	COMMON SYSTEMS				
7	Common Systems - Cage	Per Sq. Ft. of space used by CLEC	S8F4A	\$0.44	\$59.86
8 9	Planning - Central Office	Per Sq. Ft. of space used by CLEC	S8GCA	\$0.09	\$7.55
10	Planning - Central Office	Per Request	NRFCD	\$0.09	\$5,244.43
11	Planning - Subsequent Inter. Cabling	Per Request	NRFCE		\$2,267.04
12	Planning - Subsequent Power Cabling	Per Request	NRFCF		\$2,306.10
13	Planning - Subs. Inter./Power Cabling	Per Request	NRFCG		\$2,884.60
14	Planning - Non-Standard	Per Request	NRFCH		\$1,436.00
15 16	POWER PROVISIONING Power Panel:				
17	50 Amp	Per Power Panel (CLEC Provided)	NONE		
18	200 Amp	Per Power Panel (CLEC Provided)	NONE		
19	Power Cable and Infrastructure:				
20	Power Cable Rack	Per Four Power Cables or Quad	NONE	**	*
21	2-10 Amp Feeds 2-20 Amp Feeds	Per 2-10 Amp Power Feeds (CLEC Provided)	C1F31	\$0.25 \$0.25	
22	2-30 Amp Feeds	Per 2-20 Amp Power Feeds (CLEC Provided) Per 2-30 Amp Power Feeds (CLEC Provided)	S8GF1 C1F32	\$0.25 \$0.25	
23	2-40 Amp Feeds	Per 2-40 Amp Power Feeds (CLEC Provided)	C1F33	\$0.25	
25	2-50 Amp Feeds	Per 2-50 Amp Power Feeds (CLEC Provided)	S8GF2	\$0.25	
26	2-100 Amp Feeds	Per 2-100 Amp Power Feeds (CLEC Provided)	S8GF3	\$0.25	\$48.23
27	Equipment Grounding:				
28	Ground Cable Placement	Per Sq. Ft. of space used by CLEC	S8FCR	\$0.03	\$0.92
29	DC POWER AMPERAGE CHARGE	Per 10 Amps	2000	¢14 60	
30 31	HVAC Per Amp	Per Amp	S8GCS S8GCR	\$14.62 \$10.61	
32	FIBER CABLE PLACEMENT	I el Allip	30001	ψ10.01	
33	Central Office:				
34	Fiber Cable	Per Fiber Cable Sheath (CLEC Vendor Pulls Cable)	S8FQ9	\$4.85	\$809.13
35	Entrance Conduit	Per Fiber Cable Sheath	S8FW5	\$8.76	
36	MISCELLANEOUS & OPTIONAL COST:				
37 38	MISCELLANEOUS COSTS Timing Lead (1 pair per circuit)	Per Linear Foot, Per pair	S8F45	\$0.08	\$14.81
39	Bits Timing	Based on two (2) leads per circuit	S8FQT	\$3.58	
40	Space Availability Report	Per Premise	NRFCQ	ψ0.00	\$168.04
41	Security Access / ID Cards	Per Five Cards	NRFCM		\$123.35
42	Security Access / ID Cards/Expedite	Per Five Cards	NRFCN		\$203.35
43	CAGE COMMON COSTS	Per Ca. Et. (CLEC provides code)	NDLCO		ΦE 20
44 45	AC Circuit Placement INTERCONNECTION COSTS:	Per Sq. Ft. (CLEC provides cage)	NRL6O		\$5.29
46	ILEC TO CLEC CONNECTION				
47	Voice Grade Arrangement	100 Copper Pairs (CLEC provides cable)	S8F48	\$3.86	\$156.02
48	Voice Grade Arrangement	100 Shielded Pairs (CLEC provides cable)	S8FWU	\$3.86	
49	DS1 Arrangement - DCS	28 DS1 (CLEC provides cable)	S8FQM	\$295.42	
50	DS1 Arrangement - DSX	28 DS1 (CLEC provides cable)	S8F46	\$6.07	
51 52	DS3 Arrangement - DCS DS3 Arrangement - DSX	1 DS3 (CLEC provides cable) 1 DS3 (CLEC provides cable)	S8F47 S8FQN	\$115.30 \$5.69	
53	Fiber Arrangement	12 Fiber Pairs (CLEC provides cable)	S8FQR	\$3.58	
54	CLEC TO CLEC CONNECTION	, -, -, -, -, -, -, -, -, -, -, -, -, -,		Ţ2.30	,
55	Cable Racking and Hole for Optical	Per Cable	S8GFE	\$0.82	
56	Cable Racking and Hole for DS1	Per Cable	S8GFF	\$0.57	
57 58	Cable Racking and Hole for DS3 Route Design	Per Cable	S8GFG NRFCX	\$0.50	\$424.88
58	Connection for DS1	Per 28 Circuits (CLEC provides cable)	S8GFH	\$0.18	
60	Connection for DS3	Per Circuit (CLEC provides cable)	S8GFJ	\$0.10	
61	Connection for Optical	Per Cable (CLEC provides cable)	S8GFK	\$0.31	
62	TIME SENSITIVE ACTIVITIES				
63	PRE-VISITS	D 4/444			
64	Colloc. Ser. Mgr 2nd Level	Per 1/4 Hour	NRFCR		\$23.23 \$19.60
65 66	Comm. Tech - Craft CO Manager - 1st Level	Per 1/4 Hour Per 1/4 Hour	NRFCS NRFCT		\$19.60 \$19.72
67	Floor Space Planning - 1st Level	Per 1/4 Hour	NRFCU		\$19.72
68	CONSTRUCTION VISITS				7.2.2.
69	Project Manager - 1st Level	Per 1/4 Hour	NRFCV		\$19.24
70	Colloc. Ser. Mgr 2nd Level	Per 1/4 Hour	NRFCZ		\$23.23
71 72	AT&T-PROVISIONED FACILITIES & EQUIPMENT: CAGED				
73	REAL ESTATE				
74	Site Conditioning	Per Sq. Ft. of space used by CLEC	S8GCE		\$9.28
75	Safety & Security	Per Sq. Ft. of space used by CLEC	S8GCF		\$19.56
76	Floor Space Usage	Per Sq. Ft. of space used by CLEC	S8GCD	\$5.97	
77 78	COMMON SYSTEMS	Des Co. Et et erese weedb. Cl 50	00000	*	# F0.00
/12	Common Systems - Cage	Per Sq. Ft. of space used by CLEC	S8GCG	\$0.44	\$59.86

				Current Monthly Recurring	Current Non- Recurring Rate
	PLANNING Product Type	Rate Element Description	USOC	Rate	(Initial)
80	Planning - Central Office	Per Sq. Ft. of space used by CLEC	S8GCA	\$0.09	\$7.55
81	Planning - Subsequent Inter. Cabling	Per Request Per Request	NRFCD		\$5,244.43 \$2,267.04
82 83	Planning - Subsequent Inter. Cabling Planning - Subsequent Power Cabling	Per Request Per Request	NRFCE NRFCF		\$2,267.04
84	Planning - Subsequent Fower Cabling Planning - Subs. Inter./Power Cabling	Per Request	NRFCG		\$2,884.60
85	Planning - Non-Standard	Per Request	NRFCH		\$1,436.00
86	POWER PROVISIONING				\$1,100.00
87	Power Panel:				
88	50 Amp	Per Power Panel	S8GC8	\$15.77	\$3,079.47
89	200 Amp	Per Power Panel	S8GC9	\$18.75	\$3,659.46
90	Power Cable and Infrastructure:	D 0.404 D 5		A= 00	A 4 070 00
	2-10 Amp Feeds 2-20 Amp Feeds	Per 2-10 Amp Power Feeds	C1F3A S8GCU	\$5.83	\$1,378.83
	2-30 Amp Feeds	Per 2-20 Amp Power Feeds Per 2-30 Amp Power Feeds	C1F3B	\$7.74 \$8.35	\$1,570.84 \$1,700.70
	2.40 Amp Feeds	Per 2-40 Amp Power Feeds	C1F3C	\$8.96	
	2-50 Amp Feeds	Per 2-50 Amp Power Feeds	S8GCV	\$9.57	\$1,954.85
	2-100 Amp Feeds	Per 2-100 Amp Power Feeds	S8GCW	\$11.39	\$2,344.44
	Equipment Grounding:			*	¥ //-
98	Ground Cable Placement	Per Sq. Ft. of space used by CLEC	S8GDA	\$0.03	\$0.92
99	DC POWER AMPERAGE CHARGE	, , ,			
	HVAC	Per 10 Amps	S8GCS	\$14.62	
	Per Amp	Per Amp	S8GCR	\$10.61	
	FIBER CABLE PLACEMENT				
	Central Office:	Day Fiber Cable Chast	00000	*	# 4.010.5-
	Fiber Cable	Per Fiber Cable Sheath	S8GDE	\$4.85	\$1,619.88
	Entrance Conduit to Vault MISCELLANEOUS & OPTIONAL COST:	Per Fiber Cable Sheath	S8GDD	\$8.76	
	MISCELLANEOUS & OPTIONAL COST: MISCELLANEOUS COSTS				
	Timing Lead (1 pair per circuit)	Per Linear Foot, Per pair	S8GEK	\$0.08	\$14.81
	Bits Timing	Based on two (2) leads per circuit	S8GEJ	\$3.58	
	Space Availability Report	Per Premise	NRFCQ	ψ0.00	\$168.04
	Security Access / ID Cards	Per Five Cards	NRFCM		\$123.35
	Security Access / ID Cards/Expedite	Per Five Cards	NRFCN		\$203.35
113	CAGE COMMON COSTS				
114	Cage Preparation	Per Sq. Ft. of space used by CLEC	S8GCH	\$0.27	\$19.70
	INTERCONNECTION COSTS:				
	ILEC TO CLEC CONNECTION				
	Voice Grade Arrangement	100 Copper Pairs	S8GD4	\$4.92	\$1,027.16
	Voice Grade Arrangement	100 Shielded Pairs	S8GD5	\$4.92	\$1,027.16
	DS1 Arrangement - DCS	28 DS1	S8GDK	\$297.44	\$3,613.06
	DS1 Arrangement - DSX	28 DS1	S8GDP	\$9.79	
	DS3 Arrangement - DCS	1 DS3 1 DS3	S8GDV	\$115.58	
	DS3 Arrangement - DSX Fiber Arrangement	12 Fiber Pairs (24 Fiber strands)	S8GDZ S8GED	\$7.14 \$6.55	\$603.89 \$1,779.78
	CLEC TO CLEC CONNECTION	12 Fiber Fails (24 Fiber Strands)	SOGED	φ0.55	\$1,779.70
	Cable Racking and Hole for Optical	Per Cable	S8GFE	\$0.82	
126	Cable Racking and Hole for DS1	Per Cable	S8GFF	\$0.57	
127	Cable Racking and Hole for DS3	Per Cable	S8GFG	\$0.50	
128	Route Design		NRFCX		\$424.88
129	Connection for DS1	Per 28 Circuits	S8GFC	\$1.41	\$982.35
130	Connection for DS3	Per Circuit	S8GFD	\$1.30	\$433.86
	Connection for Optical (Fiber)	Per Cable	S8GFB	\$1.38	\$1,404.07
	TIME SENSITIVE ACTIVITIES			_	
	PRE-VISITS	D 4444			***
	Colloc. Ser. Mgr 2nd Level	Per 1/4 Hour	NRFCR		\$23.23
	Comm. Tech - Craft	Per 1/4 Hour Per 1/4 Hour	NRFCS NRFCT		\$19.60 \$19.72
	CO Manager - 1st Level Floor Space Planning - 1st Level	Per 1/4 Hour	NRFCU		\$19.72 \$19.24
	CONSTRUCTION VISITS	I GI I/T HOUI	NAFGU		φ13.24
	Project Manager - 1st Level	Per 1/4 Hour	NRFCV		\$19.24
140	Colloc. Ser. Mgr 2nd Level	Per 1/4 Hour	NRFCZ		\$23.23
141					,
142	CLEC-PROVISIONED FACILITIES & EQUIPMENT: CAGELESS				
	REAL ESTATE				
	Site Conditioning	Per Frame (Standard Bay=10 sq ft)	S8FWC	_	\$92.81
	Safety & Security	Per Frame (Standard Bay=10 sq ft)	S8FWG		\$195.57
	Floor Space Usage	Per Frame (Standard Bay=10 sq ft)	S8F9C	\$64.21	
	COMMON SYSTEMS	Des France (Otton dend Des. 40 cm (C)	00=:=	* 0 *=	* 700 :=
	Common Systems - Cageless	Per Frame (Standard Bay=10 sq ft)	S8FWE	\$9.35	\$760.45
149	Planning - Central Office	Per Frame (Standard Poy-10 cg #\	SOCCE	Ø4 40	↑7
	Planning - Central Office Planning	Per Frame (Standard Bay=10 sq ft) Per Request	S8GCB NRFCJ	\$1.13	\$75.54 \$4,601.93
	Planning - Subsequent Inter. Cabling	Per Request Per Request	NRFCE		\$4,601.93 \$2,267.04
	Planning - Subsequent Inter. Cabling Planning - Subsequent Power Cabling	Per Request	NRFCE		\$2,306.10
	Planning - Subsequent Power Cabling Planning - Subs. Inter./Power Cabling	Per Request	NRFCG		\$2,884.60
	Planning - Non-Standard	Per Request	NRFCH		\$1,436.00
	POWER PROVISIONING		11.1. 011		ψ1,700.00
	Power Panel:				
	50 Amp	Per Power Panel (CLEC Provided)	NONE		
	200 Amp	Per Power Panel (CLEC Provided)	NONE		
			_		

				Current Monthly Recurring	Current Non- Recurring Rate
Line	Product Type Power Cable and Infrastructure:	Rate Element Description	USOC	Rate	(Initial)
	Power Cable Rack	Per Four Power Cables or Quad	NONE		
	2-10 Amp Feeds	Per 2-10 Amp Power Feeds (CLEC Provided)	C1F34	\$0.25	
	2-20 Amp Feeds	Per 2-20 Amp Power Feeds (CLEC Provided)	S8GF1	\$0.25	
	2-30 Amp Feeds 2-40 Amp Feeds	Per 2-30 Amp Power Feeds (CLEC Provided) Per 2-40 Amp Power Feeds (CLEC Provided)	C1F35 C1F36	\$0.25 \$0.25	
	2-50 Amp Feeds	Per 2-50 Amp Power Feeds (CLEC Provided)	S8GF2	\$0.25	
167	2-100 Amp Feeds Equipment Grounding:	Per 2-100 Amp Power Feeds (CLEC Provided)	S8GF3	\$0.25	
170	Ground Cable Placement DC POWER AMPERAGE CHARGE	Per Frame	S8GDB	\$0.33	\$15.32
	HVAC	Per 10 Amps	S8GCS	\$14.62	
	Per Amp CEV, HUT & Cabinets	Per Amp Per 2 inch mounting space	S8GCR S8GCT	\$10.61 \$1.27	
	FIBER CABLE PLACEMENT	1 et 2 mon mounting space	30001	ψ1.27	
	Central Office:				
	Fiber Cable	Per Fiber Cable Sheath (CLEC Vendor Pulls Cable)	S8FQ9	\$4.85	\$809.13
	Entrance Conduit	Per Fiber Cable Sheath	S8FW5	\$8.76	
	CEV, HUT & Cabinets:	Day Fiber Cable Charth	000011		\$ 50.50
	Fiber Cable Placement Entrance Conduit	Per Fiber Cable Sheath Per Fiber Cable Sheath	S8GDH S8GDJ	\$2.61	\$53.58
	MISCELLANEOUS & OPTIONAL COST:	1 of Fiber Cable Gricald	30003	φ2.01	
	MISCELLANEOUS COSTS				
183	Timing Lead (1 pair per circuit)	Per Linear Foot, Per pair	S8F45	\$0.08	
	Bits Timing	Based on two (2) leads per circuit	S8FQT	\$3.58	
	Space Availability Report	Per Premise	NRFCQ		\$168.04
	Security Access / ID Cards Security Access / ID Cards/Expedite	Per Five Cards Per Five Cards	NRFCM NRFCN		\$123.35 \$203.35
	CAGELESS / POT BAY OPTIONS	Per Five Cards	NKFCN		\$203.35
	Standard Equipment Bay	Each (CLEC Provided)	NONE		
	Non-Standard Cabinet Bay	Each (CLEC Provided)	NONE		
	VF/DS0 Termination Panel	Each (CLEC Provided)	NONE		
192	VF/DS0 Termination Module	Each (CLEC Provided)	NONE		
	DDP-1 Panel	Each (CLEC Provided)	NONE		
	DDP-1 Jack Access Card DS3/STS-1 Interconnect Panel	Each (CLEC Provided) Each (CLEC Provided)	NONE NONE		
	DS3 Interconnect Module	Each (CLEC Provided)	NONE		
	Fiber Optic Splitter Panel	Each (CLEC Provided)	NONE		
198	Fiber Termination Dual Module	Each (CLEC Provided)	NONE		
	CEV, HUT, CABINET				
	24 Foot CEV	2 Inch Mounting Space	S8GE3	\$1.64	
	16 Foot CEV Maxi-Hut	2 Inch Mounting Space 2 Inch Mounting Space	S8GE4 S8GE1	\$1.77 \$0.77	
	Mini-Hut	2 Inch Mounting Space 2 Inch Mounting Space	S8GE2	\$1.33	
	Large Cabinet	2 Inch Mounting Space	S8GEX	\$1.63	
205	Medium Cabinet	2 Inch Mounting Space	S8GEY	\$2.19	
207	Small Cabinet INTERCONNECTION COSTS:	2 Inch Mounting Space	S8GEZ	\$3.29	
	ILEC TO CLEC CONNECTION	100 0 Print (01 50		***	A · ·
	Voice Grade Arrangement	100 Copper Pairs (CLEC provides cable)	S8F3E	\$3.86	
	Voice Grade Arrangement DS1 Arrangement - DCS	100 Shielded Pairs (CLEC provides cable) 28 DS1 (CLEC provides cable)	S8FWV S8F2J	\$3.86 \$295.42	\$156.02 \$3,105.79
	DS1 Arrangement - DC3	28 DS1 (CLEC provides cable)	S8F2P	\$6.07	\$486.89
213	DS3 Arrangement - DCS	1 DS3 (CLEC provides cable)	S8F21	\$115.30	\$1,809.40
	DS3 Arrangement - DSX	1 DS3 (CLEC provides cable)	S8F25	\$5.69	
216	Fiber Arrangement CLEC TO CLEC CONNECTION	12 Fiber Pairs (CLEC provides cable)	S8F49	\$3.76	\$495.49
	Cable Racking and Hole for Optical	Per Cable	S8GFE	\$0.82	
	Cable Racking and Hole for DS1	Per Cable	S8GFF	\$0.57	
	Cable Racking and Hole for DS3 Route Design	Per Cable	S8GFG NRFCX	\$0.50	\$424.88
	Connection for DS1	Per 28 Circuits (CLEC provides cable)	S8GFL	\$0.18	
	Connection for DS3	Per Circuit (CLEC provides cable)	S8GFM	\$0.12	\$0.00
	Connection for Optical	Per Cable (CLEC provides cable)	S8GFN	\$0.31	\$0.00
	PROJECT MANAGEMENT				
226	CEV, HUT & CABINET Project Coordination	Per CLEC Application	NRFCK		\$631.17
	TIME SENSITIVE ACTIVITIES				
	PRE-VISITS Colloc. Ser. Mgr 2nd Level	Per 1/4 Hour	NRFCR		\$23.23
	Comm. Tech - Craft	Per 1/4 Hour	NRFCS		\$23.23 \$19.60
	CO Manager - 1st Level	Per 1/4 Hour	NRFCT		\$19.72
232	Floor Space Planning - 1st Level CONSTRUCTION VISITS	Per 1/4 Hour	NRFCU		\$19.24
234	Project Manager - 1st Level	Per 1/4 Hour	NRFCV		\$19.24
	Colloc. Ser. Mgr 2nd Level	Per 1/4 Hour	NRFCZ	-	\$23.23
236					

				Current Monthly Recurring	Current Non- Recurring Rate
Line	Product Type	Rate Element Description	USOC	Rate	(Initial)
	AT&T-PROVISIONED FACILITIES & EQUIPMENT: CAGELESS REAL ESTATE				
	Site Conditioning	Per Frame (Standard Bay=10 sq ft)	S8GCL		\$92.81
	Safety & Security	Per Frame (Standard Bay=10 sq ft)	S8GCN		\$195.57
241	Floor Space Usage	Per Frame (Standard Bay=10 sq ft)	S8GCK	\$64.21	
	COMMON SYSTEMS				
	Common Systems - Cageless	Per Frame (Standard Bay=10 sq ft)	S8GCM	\$9.35	\$760.45
	PLANNING				
	Planning - Central Office	Per Frame (Standard Bay=10 sq ft)	S8GCB	\$1.13	
	Planning Planning	Per Request	NRFCJ		\$4,601.93
	Planning - Subsequent Inter. Cabling	Per Request	NRFCE NRFCF		\$2,267.04
	Planning - Subsequent Power Cabling Planning - Subs. Inter./Power Cabling	Per Request Per Request	NRFCF		\$2,306.10 \$2,884.60
	Planning - Non-Standard	Per Request	NRFCH		\$1,436.00
	POWER PROVISIONING	1 of Request	IVIVI OII		ψ1,430.00
	Power Panel:				
	50 Amp	Per Power Panel	S8GC8	\$15.77	\$3,079.47
254	200 Amp	Per Power Panel	S8GC9	\$18.75	\$3,659.46
255	Power Cable and Infrastructure:				
	2-10 Amp Feeds	Per 2-10 Amp Power Feeds	C1F3D	\$5.83	\$2,100.33
	2-20 Amp Feeds	Per 2-20 Amp Power Feeds	S8GCX	\$7.74	
	2-30 Amp Feeds	Per 2-30 Amp Power Feeds	C1F3E	\$8.35	
	2-40 Amp Feeds	Per 2-40 Amp Power Feeds	C1F3F	\$8.96	
	2-50 Amp Feeds 2-100 Amp Feeds	Per 2-50 Amp Power Feeds Per 2-100 Amp Power Feeds	S8GCY S8GCZ	\$9.57 \$11.39	\$2,749.10 \$3,236.32
	Z-100 Amp Feeds Equipment Grounding:	Per 2-100 Amp Power Feeds	S8GCZ	\$11.39	\$3,236.32
	Ground Cable Placement	Per Frame	S8GDB	\$0.33	\$15.32
	DC POWER AMPERAGE CHARGE	I et i fame	30000	ψ0.55	ψ10.32
	HVAC	Per 10 Amps	S8GCS	\$14.62	
	Per Amp	Per Amp	S8GCR	\$10.61	
	CEV, HUT & Cabinets	Per 2 inch mounting space	S8GCT	\$1.27	
	FIBER CABLE PLACEMENT				
	Central Office:				
	Fiber Cable	Per Fiber Cable Sheath	S8GDE	\$4.85	. ,
	Entrance Conduit	Per Fiber Cable Sheath	S8GDD	\$8.76	
	CEV, HUT & Cabinets:	D 51 0 11 01 11			A=0.=0
	Fiber Cable Placement	Per Fiber Cable Sheath	S8GDH	00.04	\$53.58
	Entrance Conduit MISCELLANEOUS & OPTIONAL COST:	Per Fiber Cable Sheath	S8GDJ	\$2.61	
	MISCELLANEOUS & OPTIONAL COST:				
	Timing Lead (1 pair per circuit)	Per Linear Foot, Per pair	S8GEK	\$0.08	\$14.81
	Bits Timing	Based on two (2) leads per circuit	S8GEJ	\$3.58	
	Space Availability Report	Per Premise	NRFCQ	ψ0.00	\$168.04
	Security Access / ID Cards	Per Five Cards	NRFCM		\$123.35
281	Security Access / ID Cards/Expedite	Per Five Cards	NRFCN		\$203.35
	CAGELESS / POT BAY OPTIONS				
	Standard Equipment Bay	Each	NRFCO	\$8.89	\$721.28
	Non-Standard Cabinet Bay	Each	NRFCP	\$17.78	
	VF/DS0 Termination Panel/Module	Each	S8GE5	\$3.10	·
	DDP-1 Panel/Jack Access Card	Each	S8GE6 S8GE7	\$8.08	
	DS3/STS-1 Interconnect Panel DS3 Interconnect Module	Each Each		\$2.38 \$0.45	
	Fiber Optic Splitter Panel	Each	S8GE8 S8GE9	\$0.45 \$1.52	
	Fiber Termination Dual Module	Each	S8GFA	\$1.37	
	CEV, HUT, CABINET		20017	ψ1.57	\$207.00
	24 Foot CEV	2 Inch Mounting Space	S8GE3	\$1.64	
	16 Foot CEV	2 Inch Mounting Space	S8GE4	\$1.77	
	Maxi-Hut	2 Inch Mounting Space	S8GE1	\$0.77	
	Mini-Hut	2 Inch Mounting Space	S8GE2	\$1.33	
	Large Cabinet	2 Inch Mounting Space	S8GEX	\$1.63	
	Medium Cabinet	2 Inch Mounting Space	S8GEY	\$2.19	
	Small Cabinet	2 Inch Mounting Space	S8GEZ	\$3.29	
	INTERCONNECTION COSTS:				
	ILEC TO CLEC CONNECTION Voice Grade Arrangement	100 Copper Pairs	S8GD6	\$4.92	\$1.027.16
	Voice Grade Arrangement	100 Copper Pairs 100 Shielded Pairs	S8GD6	\$4.92 \$4.92	\$1,027.16
	DS1 Arrangement - DCS	28 DS1	S8GDL	\$297.44	\$3,613.06
	DS1 Arrangement - DSX	28 DS1	S8GDQ	\$9.79	
	DS3 Arrangement - DCS	1 DS3	S8GDW	\$115.58	
	DS3 Arrangement - DSX	1 DS3	S8GD1	\$7.14	
307	Fiber Arrangement	12 Fiber Pairs (24 Fiber Strands)	S8GEE	\$6.55	
	CLEC TO CLEC CONNECTION				
	Cable Racking and Hole for Optical	Per Cable	S8GFE	\$0.82	
	Cable Racking and Hole for DS1	Per Cable	S8GFF	\$0.57	
	Cable Racking and Hole for DS3	Per Cable	S8GFG	\$0.50	
	Route Design	Por 39 Circuito	NRFCX	64.44	\$424.88
	Connection for DS1 Connection for DS3	Per 28 Circuits	S8GFC	\$1.41	\$982.35
	Connection for DS3 Connection for Optical (Fiber)	Per Circuit	S8GFD S8GFB	\$1.30 \$1.38	
315	Connection for Optical (Fiber)	Per Cable	S8GFB	\$1.38	φ1,4U4.U7

				Current Monthly Recurring	Current Non- Recurring Rate
	Product Type PROJECT MANAGEMENT	Rate Element Description	USOC	Rate	(Initial)
	CEV, HUT & CABINET Project Coordination	Per CLEC Application	NRFCK		\$631.17
319	TIME SENSITIVE ACTIVITIES				733
	PRE-VISITS				000.00
	Colloc. Ser. Mgr 2nd Level Comm. Tech - Craft	Per 1/4 Hour Per 1/4 Hour	NRFCR NRFCS		\$23.23 \$19.60
	CO Manager - 1st Level	Per 1/4 Hour	NRFCT		\$19.72
324	Floor Space Planning - 1st Level	Per 1/4 Hour	NRFCU		\$19.24
	CONSTRUCTION VISITS				
	Project Manager - 1st Level Colloc. Ser. Mgr 2nd Level	Per 1/4 Hour Per 1/4 Hour	NRFCV NRFCZ		\$19.24 \$23.23
	CLEC-PROVISIONED FACILITIES & EQUIPMENT: CAGED COMMON				
	REAL ESTATE	Day France (Chanderd Day 40 an #)	COEMC		#00.04
	Site Conditioning Safety & Security	Per Frame (Standard Bay=10 sq ft) Per Frame (Standard Bay=10 sq ft)	S8FWC S8FWG		\$92.81 \$195.57
	Floor Space Usage	Per Linear Foot	S8GCO	\$24.87	ψ195.57
	COMMON SYSTEMS			Q =1101	
	Common Systems - Common	Per Linear Foot	S8GCP	\$3.62	\$294.37
	Planning - Central Office	Por Linear Foot	60000	60.44	#00 0 f
	Planning - Central Office Planning	Per Linear Foot Per Request	S8GCC NRFCJ	\$0.44	\$29.24 \$4,601.93
	Planning - Subsequent Inter. Cabling	Per Request	NRFCE		\$2,267.04
340	Planning - Subsequent Power Cabling	Per Request	NRFCF		\$2,306.10
	Planning - Subs. Inter./Power Cabling	Per Request	NRFCG		\$2,884.60
	Planning - Non-Standard POWER PROVISIONING	Per Request	NRFCH		\$1,436.00
	Power Panel:				
	50 Amp	Per Power Panel (CLEC provides)	NONE		
	200 Amp	Per Power Panel (CLEC provides)	NONE		
	Power Cable and Infrastructure:				
	Power Cable Rack 2-10 Amp Feeds	Per Four Power Cables or Quad Per 2-10 Amp Power Feeds (CLEC Provided)	NONE C1F31	\$0.25	\$48.23
	2-10 Amp Feeds 2-20 Amp Feeds	Per 2-20 Amp Power Feeds (CLEC Provided)	S8GF1	\$0.25	
	2-30 Amp Feeds	Per 2-30 Amp Power Feeds (CLEC Provided)	C1F32	\$0.25	
	2-40 Amp Feeds	Per 2-40 Amp Power Feeds (CLEC Provided)	C1F33	\$0.25	
	2-50 Amp Feeds	Per 2-50 Amp Power Feeds (CLEC Provided)	S8GF2	\$0.25	
	2-100 Amp Feeds Equipment Grounding:	Per 2-100 Amp Power Feeds (CLEC Provided)	S8GF3	\$0.25	\$48.23
	Ground Cable Placement	Per Linear Foot	S8GDC	\$0.13	\$5.93
	DC POWER AMPERAGE CHARGE				,
	HVAC	Per 10 Amps	S8GCS	\$14.62	
	Per Amp FIBER CABLE PLACEMENT	Per Amp	S8GCR	\$10.61	
	Central Office:				
	Fiber Cable	Per Fiber Cable Sheath (CLEC Vendor Pulls Cable)	S8FQ9	\$4.85	\$809.13
	Entrance Conduit	Per Fiber Cable Sheath	S8FW5	\$8.76	
	MISCELLANEOUS & OPTIONAL COST:				
	MISCELLANEOUS COSTS Timing Lead (1 pair per circuit)	Per Linear Foot, Per pair	S8F45	\$0.08	\$14.81
	Bits Timing	Based on two (2) leads per circuit	S8FQT	\$3.58	
	Space Availability Report	Per Premise	NRFCQ		\$168.04
	Security Access / ID Cards	Per Five Cards	NRFCM		\$123.35
	Security Access / ID Cards/Expedite CAGE COMMON COSTS	Per Five Cards	NRFCN		\$203.35
	Cage Preparation	Per Linear Foot	S8GCJ	\$1.00	\$157.00
	INTERCONNECTION COSTS:			\$50	Ţ.S00
374	ILEC TO CLEC CONNECTION				
	Voice Grade Arrangement	100 Copper Pairs (CLEC provides cable)	S8F3E	\$3.86	
	Voice Grade Arrangement DS1 Arrangement - DCS	100 Shielded Pairs (CLEC provides cable) 28 DS1 (CLEC provides cable)	S8FWV S8F2J	\$3.86 \$295.42	
	DS1 Arrangement - DCS DS1 Arrangement - DSX	28 DS1 (CLEC provides cable)	S8F2P	\$6.07	\$486.89
379	DS3 Arrangement - DCS	1 DS3 (CLEC provides cable)	S8F21	\$115.30	
	DS3 Arrangement - DSX	1 DS3 (CLEC provides cable)	S8F25	\$5.69	
	Fiber Arrangement	12 Fiber Pairs (CLEC provides cable)	S8F49	\$3.76	\$495.49
382	AT&T-PROVISIONED FACILITIES & EQUIPMENT: CAGED				
383	COMMON				
384	REAL ESTATE				
	Site Conditioning	Per Bay	S8GCL		\$92.81
	Safety & Security	Per Frame	S8GCN	€04.07	\$195.57
	Floor Space Usage COMMON SYSTEMS	Per Linear Foot	S8GCO	\$24.87	
	Common Systems - Common	Per Linear Foot	S8GCP	\$3.62	\$294.37
390	PLANNING				
	Planning - Central Office	Per Linear Foot	S8GCC	\$0.44	\$29.24
	Planning Planning Subsequent Inter Cabling	Per Request	NRFCJ		\$4,601.93
	Planning - Subsequent Inter. Cabling Planning - Subsequent Power Cabling	Per Request Per Request	NRFCE NRFCF		\$2,267.04 \$2,306.10
J34	r ramming - oubsequent r ower cabiling	It or reduces	NINFUF	1	φ∠,300.10

Line	Product Type	Rate Element Description	usoc	Current Monthly Recurring Rate	Current Non- Recurring Rate (Initial)
	lanning - Subs. Inter./Power Cabling	Per Request	NRFCG	Nate	\$2,884.60
396 P	lanning - Non-Standard	Per Request	NRFCH		\$1,436.00
	OWER PROVISIONING				
	ower Panel: 0 Amp	Per Power Panel	S8GC8	\$15.77	\$3,079.47
	00 Amp	Per Power Panel	S8GC9	\$18.75	
	ower Cable and Infrastructure:				
	-10 Amp Feeds -20 Amp Feeds	Per 2-10 Amp Power Feeds Per 2-20 Amp Power Feeds	C1F3A S8GC1	\$5.83 \$7.74	\$1,378.83 \$1,570.84
	-30 Amp Feeds	Per 2-30 Amp Power Feeds	C1F3B	\$8.35	
	.40 Amp Feeds	Per 2-40 Amp Power Feeds	C1F3C	\$8.96	
	-50 Amp Feeds	Per 2-50 Amp Power Feeds	S8GC2	\$9.57	
	-100 Amp Feeds	Per 2-100 Amp Power Feeds	S8GC3	\$11.39	\$2,344.44
	quipment Grounding: Ground Cable Placement	Per Linear Foot	S8GDC	\$0.13	\$5.93
	C POWER AMPERAGE CHARGE	TOT EMOUT FOR	00000	ψ0.10	ψ0.00
	VAC	Per 10 Amps	S8GCS	\$14.62	
412 P		Per Amp	S8GCR	\$10.61	
	IBER CABLE PLACEMENT Sentral Office:				
	iber Cable	Per Fiber Cable Sheath	S8GDE	\$4.85	\$1,619.88
416 E	intrance Conduit	Per Fiber Cable Sheath	S8GDD	\$8.76	
	IISCELLANEOUS & OPTIONAL COST:				
	IISCELLANEOUS COSTS	Par Linear Foot Par sair	000514	#0.00	Φ4.4.Ω
	iming Lead (1 pair per circuit) its Timing	Per Linear Foot, Per pair Based on two (2) leads per circuit	S8GEK S8GEJ	\$0.08 \$3.58	
	pace Availability Report	Per Premise	NRFCQ	ψ3.30	\$168.04
	ecurity Access / ID Cards	Per Five Cards	NRFCM		\$123.35
	ecurity Access / ID Cards/Expedite	Per Five Cards	NRFCN		\$203.35
	AGE COMMON COSTS	Daylineas Feet	50001	£4.00	£4.57.00
	age Preparation	Per Linear Foot	S8GCJ	\$1.00	\$157.00
	LEC TO CLEC CONNECTION				
	oice Grade Arrangement	100 Copper Pairs	S8GD8	\$4.92	\$1,027.16
	oice Grade Arrangement	100 Shielded Pairs	S8GD9	\$4.92	
	IS1 Arrangement - DCS IS1 Arrangement - DSX	28 DS1 28 DS1	S8GDM S8GDR	\$297.44 \$9.79	
	ST Arrangement - DSA S3 Arrangement - DCS	1 DS3	S8GDX	\$1.79 \$115.58	
	S3 Arrangement - DSX	1 DS3	S8GD2	\$7.14	
	iber Arrangement	12 Fiber Pairs (24 Fiber Strands)	S8GEF	\$6.55	\$1,779.78
435					
436 C	LEC-PROVISIONED FACILITIES & EQUIPMENT: VIRTUAL				
	EAL ESTATE				
	ite Conditioning	Per Frame	S8FX5		\$92.81
	afety & Security	Per Frame	S8FX6	#00.04	\$195.57
	loor Space Usage	Per Frame	S8F62	\$28.91	
	Common Systems - Standard	Per Frame	S8F64	\$10.75	
	common Systems - Non-Standard	Per Cabinet	S8F65	\$19.36	
	LANNING				
	lanning lanning - Subsequent Inter. Cabling	Per Request Per Request	NRM99 NRMA3		\$5,555.76 \$2,224.49
	lanning - Subsequent inter. Cabling lanning - Subsequent Power Cabling	Per Request Per Request	NRMA3 NRMAA		\$2,224.48
	Planning - Subs. Inter./Power Cabling	Per Request	NRMAX		\$2,882.61
449 P	OWER PROVISIONING				
	ower Cable and Infrastructure:	Per Four Power Cobles of Original	Neve		
	ower Cable Rack -10 Amp Feeds	Per Four Power Cables or Quad Per 2-10 Amp Power Feeds (CLEC Provided)	NONE C1F37	\$0.52	
	-20 Amp Feeds	Per 2-20 Amp Power Feeds (CLEC Provided)	S8GFO	\$0.52	
454 2	-30 Amp Feeds	Per 2-30 Amp Power Feeds (CLEC Provided)	C1F38	\$0.52	
	-40 Amp Feeds	Per 2-40 Amp Power Feeds (CLEC Provided)	C1F39	\$0.52	
	-50 Amp Feeds	Per 2-50 Amp Power Feeds (CLEC Provided)	S8GFP	\$0.52	
	iquipment Grounding: Ground Cable Placement	Per Frame	S8F69	\$0.36	
	C POWER AMPERAGE CHARGE	T OF FRANCE	301 03	ψυ.30	
460 H	VAC	Per 10 Amps	S8FXO	\$14.62	
	er Amp	Per Amp	S8FXN	\$10.61	
	EV, HUT & Cabinets IBER CABLE PLACEMENT	Per 2 inch mounting space	S8FXP	\$1.27	
	Entral Office:				
465 F	iber Cable	Per Fiber Cable Sheath	S8F8F	\$11.01	\$1,971.42
466 E	ntrance Conduit	Per Fiber Cable Sheath	S8F8G	\$8.17	
	EV, HUT & Cabinets:	Day Files Cable Chaste	60=1/6		MEC 5
	iber Cable Placement ntrance Conduit	Per Fiber Cable Sheath Per Fiber Cable Sheath	S8FXQ S8FXR	\$2.61	\$53.58
	IISCELLANEOUS & OPTIONAL COST:	I of Fibel Cable Officatif	JOFAR	φ2.01	
	IISCELLANEOUS COSTS				
	iming Lead (1 pair per circuit)	Per Linear Foot, Per pair	S8FXT	\$0.08	
473 B	its Timing	Based on two (2) leads per circuit	S8FXS	\$3.58	\$698.82

				Current Monthly Recurring	Current Non- Recurring Rate
Line	Product Type	Rate Element Description	USOC	Rate	(Initial)
	VIRTUAL FRAME OPTIONS Standard Equipment Bay	Each (CLEC Provided)	NONE		
476	CEV, HUT, CABINET				
	24 Foot CEV 16 Foot CEV	2 Inch Mounting Space 2 Inch Mounting Space	S8FXZ S8FY6	\$1.64 \$1.77	
	Maxi-Hut	2 Inch Mounting Space	S8FXX	\$0.77	
	Mini-Hut	2 Inch Mounting Space	S8FXY	\$1.33	
	Large Cabinet Medium Cabinet	2 Inch Mounting Space 2 Inch Mounting Space	S8FXU S8FXV	\$1.63 \$2.19	
	Small Cabinet	2 Inch Mounting Space	S8FXW	\$3.29	
	INTERCONNECTION COSTS:				
	ILEC TO CLEC CONNECTION Voice Grade Arrangement	100 Copper Pairs (CLEC provides cable)	S8F82	\$3.86	\$225.02
	Voice Grade Arrangement	100 Shielded Pairs (CLEC provides cable)	S8F83	\$3.86	
488	DS1 Arrangement - DCS	28 DS1 (CLEC provides cable)	S8F8X	\$295.42	\$3,496.22
	DS1 Arrangement - DSX DS3 Arrangement - DCS	28 DS1 (CLEC provides cable) 1 DS3 (CLEC provides cable)	S8F8Y S8F8Z	\$6.07 \$115.30	\$651.13 \$2,186.12
	DS3 Arrangement - DSX	1 DS3 (CLEC provides cable)	S8F81	\$5.69	\$2,166.12
492	Fiber Arrangement	12 Fiber Pairs (CLEC provides cable)	S8F84	\$10.47	\$152.71
	VIRTUAL TO VIRTUAL CONNECTION			A 2 2 2	
	Cable Racking and Hole for Optical Cable Racking and Hole for DS1	Per Cable Per Cable	S8FY7 S8FY8	\$0.90 \$0.49	
496	Cable Racking and Hole for DS3	Per Cable	S8FY9	\$0.35	
	Route Design	D 00 01 11 (01 F0	NRLWF	-	\$463.36
	Connection for DS1 Connection for DS3	Per 28 Circuits (CLEC provides cable) Per Circuit (CLEC provides cable)	S8GFQ S8GFR	\$0.41 \$0.27	\$0.00 \$0.00
	Connection for Optical	Per Cable (CLEC provides cable)	S8GFS	\$0.81	\$0.00
501	PROJECT MANAGEMENT			*	***
	CEV, HUT & CABINET	Day Cl. F.C. Application Accorded	NDECK		ФСО4 4 7
	Project Coordination EQUIPMENT MAINTENANCE AND SECURITY ESCORT	Per CLEC Application Augment	NRFCK		\$631.17
	CENTRAL OFFICE TYPE				
	Staffed CO During Normal Business Hours	Per 1/4 Hour	NRMHK		\$15.15
507 508	Staffed CO During Outside Normal Business Hours Staffed CO During Outside Normal Business Hours	4 Hour Minimum - Initial Per 1/4 Hour - Additional	NRMHN NRMJ7		\$242.35 \$15.15
	Not Staffed CO/RT During Normal Business Hours	Per 1/4 Hour	NRMJ8		\$15.15
	Not Staffed CO/RT During Outside Normal Business Hours	4 Hour Minimum - Initial	NRMJ9		\$242.35
	Not Staffed CO/RT During Outside Normal Business Hours CEV, HUT & CABINET	Per 1/4 Hour - Additional	NRML7		\$15.15
	Per Visit	4 Hour Minimum - Initial	NRMJ9		\$242.35
514	Per Visit	Per 1/4 Hour - Additional	NRML7		\$15.15
	ADDITIONAL LABOR ELEMENTS				
	TRAINING Communications Tech	Per 1/2 Hour	NRMCD		\$39.21
518	CO Manager	Per 1/2 Hour	NRME9		\$39.45
	Power Engineer	Per 1/2 Hour	NRMF9 NRMHJ		\$38.47
	Equipment Engineer EQUIPMENT EVALUATION COST	Per 1/2 Hour	INKINITI		\$38.47
	Equipment Engineer	Per 1/2 Hour	NRMO9		\$38.47
	TEST AND ACCEPTANCE	D. 4/011	NDMBO		#00.04
524 525	Communications Tech	Per 1/2 Hour	NRMP2		\$39.21
020					
	AT&T-PROVISIONED FACILITIES & EQUIPMENT: VIRTUAL				
	REAL ESTATE Site Conditioning	Per Frame	S8FX5		\$92.81
	Safety & Security	Per Frame	S8FX6		\$195.57
530	Floor Space Usage	Per Frame	S8FX1	\$28.91	
	COMMON SYSTEMS Common Systems - Standard	Per Frame	S8FX3	\$10.75	
	Common Systems - Non-Standard	Per Frame	S8FX4	\$10.75	
534	PLANNING				A = .
	Planning - Subsequent Inter. Cabling	Per Request Per Request	NRM99 NRMA3		\$5,555.76 \$2,224.49
	Planning - Subsequent Inter. Cabling Planning - Subsequent Power Cabling	Per Request	NRMAA		\$2,224.49
538	Planning - Subs. Inter./Power Cabling	Per Request	NRMAX		\$2,882.61
	POWER PROVISIONING Power Cable and Infrastructure:				
	2-10 Amp Feeds	Per 2-10 Amp Power Feeds	C1F3G	\$5.83	\$1,378.83
542	2-20 Amp Feeds	Per 2-20 Amp Power Feeds	S8FX7	\$7.74	\$1,570.84
	2-30 Amp Feeds	Per 2-30 Amp Power Feeds	C1F3H	\$8.35	
	2.40 Amp Feeds 2-50 Amp Feeds	Per 2-40 Amp Power Feeds Per 2-50 Amp Power Feeds	C1F3J S8FX8	\$8.96 \$9.57	\$1,830.56 \$1,954.85
546	Equipment Grounding:	50 / m.p / 6115. / 6000	30.70	ψ3.37	ψ1,554.55
	Ground Cable Placement	Per Frame	S8FX9	\$0.36	
	DC POWER AMPERAGE CHARGE HVAC	Per 10 Amps	S8FXO	\$14.62	
550	Per Amp	Per Amp	S8FXN	\$10.61	
551	CEV, HUT & Cabinets	Per 2 inch mounting space	S8FXP	\$1.27	

				Current Monthly Recurring	Current Non- Recurring Rate
Line	Product Type	Rate Element Description	USOC	Rate	(Initial)
	FIBER CABLE PLACEMENT Central Office:				
	Fiber Cable	Per Fiber Cable Sheath	S8F8F	\$11.01	\$1,971.42
	Entrance Conduit	Per Fiber Cable Sheath	S8F8G	\$8.17	·
	CEV, HUT & Cabinets: Fiber Cable Placement	Per Fiber Cable Sheath	S8FXQ		¢E2 E0
	Entrance Conduit	Per Fiber Cable Sheath	S8FXR	\$2.61	\$53.58
559	MISCELLANEOUS & OPTIONAL COST:	To the order of the order	00.7	\$2.0 .	
	MISCELLANEOUS COSTS				
	Timing Lead (1 pair per circuit) Bits Timing	Per Linear Foot, Per pair Based on two (2) leads per circuit	S8FXT S8FXS	\$0.08 \$3.58	
	VIRTUAL FRAME OPTIONS	based on two (2) leads per circuit	30173	φ3.36	φ090.62
564	Standard Equipment Bay	Each	S8FX2	\$22.19	
	CEV, HUT, CABINET				
	24 Foot CEV 16 Foot CEV	2 Inch Mounting Space 2 Inch Mounting Space	S8FXZ S8FY6	\$1.64 \$1.77	
	Maxi-Hut	2 Inch Mounting Space 2 Inch Mounting Space	S8FXX	\$0.77	
	Mini-Hut	2 Inch Mounting Space	S8FXY	\$1.33	
	Large Cabinet	2 Inch Mounting Space	S8FXU	\$1.63	
	Medium Cabinet	2 Inch Mounting Space	S8FXV	\$2.19	
	Small Cabinet INTERCONNECTION COSTS:	2 Inch Mounting Space	S8FXW	\$3.29	
	ILEC TO CLEC CONNECTION				*
575	Voice Grade Arrangement	100 Copper Pairs	S8FXC	\$4.94	\$1,481.37
	Voice Grade Arrangement	100 Shielded Pairs	S8FXD	\$4.94	\$1,481.37
	DS1 Arrangement - DCS	28 DS1	S8FXE	\$297.44	\$4,067.27
	DS1 Arrangement - DSX DS3 Arrangement - DCS	28 DS1 1 DS3	S8FXF S8FXG	\$9.79 \$115.59	\$1,800.69 \$2,635.79
	DS3 Arrangement - DSX	1 DS3	S8FXH	\$7.14	\$1,058.10
	Fiber Arrangement	12 Fiber Pairs (24 Fiber Strands)	S8FXJ	\$6.55	\$1,996.19
	VIRTUAL TO VIRTUAL CONNECTION				
	Cable Racking and Hole for Optical	Per Cable	S8FY7	\$0.90	
	Cable Racking and Hole for DS1 Cable Racking and Hole for DS3	Per Cable Per Cable	S8FY8 S8FY9	\$0.49 \$0.35	
	Route Design	1 el Cable	NRML9	ψ0.55	\$463.36
	Connection for DS1	Per 28 Circuits	S8FXL	\$3.34	\$930.53
	Connection for DS3	Per Circuit	S8FXM	\$3.26	
	Connection for Optical PROJECT MANAGEMENT	Per Cable	S8FXK	\$3.32	\$1,095.09
	CEV, HUT & CABINET				
	Project Coordination	Per CLEC Application Augment	NRFCK		\$631.17
	EQUIPMENT MAINTENANCE AND SECURITY ESCORT				
	CENTRAL OFFICE TYPE	2 4444	Marine		0.5.15
595 596	Staffed CO During Normal Business Hours Staffed CO During Outside Normal Business Hours	Per 1/4 Hour 4 Hour Minimum - Initial	NRMHK NRMHN		\$15.15 \$242.35
	Staffed CO During Outside Normal Business Hours	Per 1/4 Hour - Additional	NRMJ7		\$15.15
	Not Staffed CO/RT During Normal Business Hours	Per 1/4 Hour	NRMJ8		\$15.15
599	Not Staffed CO/RT During Outside Normal Business Hours	4 Hour Minimum - Initial	NRMJ9		\$242.35
	Not Staffed CO/RT During Outside Normal Business Hours CEV, HUT & CABINET	Per 1/4 Hour - Additional	NRML7		\$15.15
	Per Visit	4 Hour Minimum - Initial	NRMJ9		\$242.35
	Per Visit	Per 1/4 Hour - Additional	NRML7		\$15.15
604	ADDITIONAL LABOR ELEMENTS				
	TRAINING	Dec 4/0 Herrs	NEWS		000.5
	Communications Tech CO Manager	Per 1/2 Hour Per 1/2 Hour	NRMCD NRME9		\$39.21 \$39.45
	Power Engineer	Per 1/2 Hour	NRMF9		\$39.45 \$38.47
609	Equipment Engineer	Per 1/2 Hour	NRMHJ		\$38.47
	EQUIPMENT EVALUATION COST				
	Equipment Engineer	Per 1/2 Hour	NRMO9		\$38.47
	TEST AND ACCEPTANCE Communications Tech	Per 1/2 Hour	NRMP2		\$39.21
614	Samuel Industrial Cont		INITIMIF		φυσ.21
	CLEC-PROVISIONED FACILITIES & EQUIPMENT: ADJACENT ON				
	SITE				
	PLANNING Planning Initial	Dor Dogwood	NDE44		#0.000 =o
	Planning - Initial Planning - Subsequent	Per Request Per Request	NRFA1 NRFA2		\$9,268.73 \$1,606.77
	REAL ESTATE		1111174		ψ1,000.77
620	Land Rental	Per Square Foot	S8GEN	\$0.44	
	POWER PROVISIONING				
	Power Cable and Infrastructure: 2-100 Amp Feeds	Per 2-100 Amp Power Feeds (CLEC provides cable)	NONE		
	2-100 Amp Feeds 2-200 Amp Feeds	Per 2-200 Amp Power Feeds (CLEC provides cable)	NONE		
	2-300 Amp Feeds	Per 2-300 Amp Power Feeds (CLEC provides cable)	NONE		
626	2-400 Amp Feeds	Per 2-400 Amp Power Feeds (CLEC provides cable)	NONE		
	AC Service:	Des De muset	NEEC		#0.44
	Extension of 100 Amp AC Service (Opt.) AC Usage	Per Request Per KWH	NRFCW S8GEO	\$0.05	\$6,447.00
	DC POWER AMPERAGE CHARGE	I OLIVATI	JOGEU	φυ.υ5	
	Per Amp	Per Amp	S8GCR	\$10.61	

Line	Product Type	Rate Element Description	usoc	Current Monthly Recurring Rate	Current Non- Recurring Rate (Initial)
	FIBER CABLE PLACEMENT	D 5" 0 11 01 4 (0150)(1 D # 0 11)		A 0.40	* 400 40
	Fiber Installation Entrance Fiber Racking	Per Fiber Cable Sheath (CLEC Vendor Pulls Cable) Per Rack/Conduit Duct	S8GF4 S8GDG	\$2.13 \$1.55	
	CABLE RACK	1 of Naoiy Coridati Back	00000	ψ1.00	
	DC Power Cable Rack	Per Rack	S8GEP	\$13.64	\$2,667.22
	Fiber Cable Rack	Per Rack	S8GEQ	\$20.63	
	Interconnection Arrangement (Copper) Racking CONDUIT PLACEMENT	Per Rack	S8GER	\$30.63	
		Per Rack	S8GES		\$7,386.71
641	Fiber Cable Rack	Per Rack	S8GET		\$4,711.89
	Interconnection Arrangement (Copper) Racking	Per Rack	S8GEU		\$5,545.50
	INTERCONNECTION COSTS: ILEC TO CLEC CONNECTION				
	Voice Grade Arrangement	100 Copper Pairs (CLEC provides cable)	S8F3G	\$3.86	\$156.02
	Voice Grade Arrangement	100 Shielded Pairs (CLEC provides cable)	S8FWW	\$3.86	
	DS1 Arrangement - DCS	28 DS1 (CLEC provides cable)	S8F2L	\$295.42	
	DS1 Arrangement - DSX	28 DS1 (CLEC provides cable)	S8F2R	\$6.07	\$486.89
	DS3 Arrangement - DCS DS3 Arrangement - DSX	1 DS3 (CLEC provides cable) 1 DS3 (CLEC provides cable)	S8F23 S8F27	\$115.30 \$5.69	\$1,809.40 \$116.67
		12 Fiber Pairs (CLEC provides cable)	S8F3N	\$3.76	
652				V 0.11 0	*
	AT&T-PROVISIONED FACILITIES & EQUIPMENT: ADJACENT ON SITE				
	Planning - Initial	Per Request	NRFA1		\$9,268.73
	Planning - Subsequent	Per Request	NRFA1		\$1,606.77
657	REAL ESTATE	·			. ,
	Land Rental	Per Square Foot	S8GEN	\$0.44	
	POWER PROVISIONING Power Cable and Infrastructure:				
	2-100 Amp Feeds	Per 2-100 Amp Power Feeds	S8GC4	\$13.84	\$7,853.86
	2-200 Amp Feeds	Per 2-200 Amp Power Feeds	S8GC5	\$13.84	\$14,584.00
663	2-300 Amp Feeds	Per 2-300 Amp Power Feeds	S8GC6	\$13.84	\$20,338.00
	2-400 Amp Feeds	Per 2-400 Amp Power Feeds	S8GC7	\$13.84	\$28,143.00
	AC Service: Extension of 100 Amp AC Service (Opt.)	Per Request	NRFCW		\$6,447.00
	AC Usage	Per KWH	S8GEO	\$0.05	\$0,447.00
	DC POWER AMPERAGE CHARGE		00020	Ų SISS	
		Per Amp	S8GCR	\$10.61	
	FIBER CABLE PLACEMENT Fiber Installation	Per Fiber Cable Sheath	S8GDF	\$2.13	\$976.96
	Entrance Fiber Racking	Per Rack/Conduit Duct	S8GDG	\$1.55	
	CABLE RACK	1 of Madiyo of Madiyo and		ψσο	
	DC Power Cable Rack	Per Rack	S8GEP	\$13.64	\$2,667.22
	Fiber Cable Rack	Per Rack	S8GEQ	\$20.63	
	Interconnection Arrangement (Copper) Racking CONDUIT PLACEMENT	Per Rack	S8GER	\$30.63	
	DC Power Cable Rack	Per 2-Duct	S8GES		\$7,386.71
679	Fiber Cable Rack	Per 1-Duct	S8GET		\$4,711.89
		Per 2-Duct	S8GEU		\$5,545.50
	INTERCONNECTION COSTS: ILEC TO CLEC CONNECTION				
683	Voice Grade Arrangement	100 Copper Pairs	S8GEA	\$6.19	\$1,371.93
684	Voice Grade Arrangement	100 Shielded Pairs	S8GEB	\$6.19	\$1,371.93
	DS1 Arrangement - DCS	28 DS1	S8GDN	\$439.98	
	DS1 Arrangement - DSX DS3 Arrangement - DCS	28 DS1 1 DS3	S8GDS S8GDY	\$35.04 \$242.36	
	DS3 Arrangement - DCS DS3 Arrangement - DSX	1 DS3	S8GDY S8GD3	\$242.36 \$12.36	
	Fiber Arrangement	12 Fiber Pairs(24 Fiber Strands)	S8GEG	\$8.25	
690 691	CLEC-PROVISIONED FACILITIES & EQUIPMENT: ADJACENT OFF-SITE				
	PLANNING				
	Planning	Per Request	NRFA3		\$1,254.32
	CONDUIT			-	
	Conduit Space INTERCONNECTION COSTS:	Per Innerduct	S8GEW	\$1.17	
	ILEC TO CLEC CONNECTION				
698	Voice Grade/DS0 Arrangement	900 DS0 (Hole, Racking, MDF) (CLEC Vendor Pulls and Installs Cable)	S8GF5	\$311.43	
699	DS1 Arrangement - DCS	28 DS1 (Hole, Racking, DCS) (CLEC Vendor Pulls and Installs Cable)	S8GF6	\$439.96	
700	DS1 Arrangement - DSX	28 DS1 (Hole, Racking, DSX) (CLEC Vendor Pulls and Installs Cable) 450 DS1 (Hole, Racking, MDF) (CLEC Vendor Pulls and	S8GF7	\$35.03	
701	DS1 Arrangement - MDF	Installs Cable)	S8GF8	\$311.43	
	Fiber Arrangement	12 Fiber Pairs (Hole, Racking, FDF) (CLEC Vendor Pulls and Installs Cable)	S8GF9	\$9.02	
703	•	,		7. 32	

	Product Type AT&T-PROVISIONED FACILITIES & EQUIPMENT: ADJACENT	Rate Element Description	usoc	Current Monthly Recurring Rate	Current Non- Recurring Rate (Initial)
	OFF-SITE PLANNING				
706	Planning	Per Request	NRFA3		\$1,254.32
	CONDUIT Conduit Second	Dealer and set	COCEW	¢4.47	
	Conduit Space INTERCONNECTION COSTS:	Per Innerduct	S8GEW	\$1.17	
710	ILEC TO CLEC CONNECTION				
	Voice Grade/DS0 Arrangement DS1 Arrangement - DCS	900 DS0 28 DS1	S8GEC S8GDO	\$311.43 \$439.96	
	DS1 Arrangement - DC3 DS1 Arrangement - DSX	28 DS1	S8GDT	\$35.03	
714	DS1 Arrangement - MDF	450 DS1	S8GDU	\$311.43	\$485.31
715 716	Fiber Arrangement	12 Fiber Pairs (24 Fiber Strands)	S8GEH	\$9.02	\$3,370.20
	RATES AND CHARGES FOR				
	COMPLETE SPACE DISCONTINUANCE				
	Application Fee	Per Request	NRFX1		\$503.95
	Project Management Fee – Complete Space Discontinuance Remove Fiber Jumpers	Per Request Per linear foot	NRFX2 NRFX3		\$2,883.10 \$18.79
722	Remove Fiber Cables	Per linear foot	NRFX4		\$14.43
	Remove VF/DS0 Cable	Per linear foot	NRFX5		\$2.60
	Remove DS1 Cable Remove DS3 Cable (Coax)	Per linear foot Per linear foot	NRFX6 NRFX7		\$4.89 \$3.57
726	Remove Timing Cable	Per Request	NRFX8		\$9.64
	Remove Power Cable-50AMP feed & below Remove Power Cable-100AMP feed & above	Per linear foot Per linear foot	NRFX9		\$24.76 \$22.73
	Remove Power Cable-100AMP feed & above Remove Cage Grounding Material	Each grounding lead & ground bar	NRFXA NRFXB		\$22.73 \$1,462.85
730	Remove Fiber Entrance Cable	Per cable removal job	NRFXC		\$1,664.00
731	Infrastructure Maps & Records	Per cable removal job	NRFXD NRFXE		\$104.00 \$104.00
732 733	Engineering Work Order Work Group Information Distribution	Per cable removal job Per cable removal job	NRFXE		\$104.00
	Restore Floor Tile – per Standard Bay	Per Standard Bay	NRFXG		\$71.79
735	Floor Restoration Contractor Trip Charge	Per trip	NRFXH		\$144.63
736 737	Restore Floor Tile	Per Non-Standard Bay	NRFXJ		\$81.53
	RATES AND CHARGES FOR				
	SPACE REASSIGNMENT/RESTENCILING				_
	Application Fee Project Management Fee – Space Reassignment	Per Request Per Request	NRFXK NRFXL		\$503.95 \$2,883.10
	Restencil DS0/DSL Block	Per 100 pair block	NRFXM		\$15.33
	Restencil DS1 Block	Per 28 DS1s	NRFXN		\$6.02
	Restencil DS3 Coax Cable Restencil Fiber Cable Block	Per cable Per 12 pair cable	NRFXO NRFXP		\$4.90 \$91.95
	Restencil Fiber Jumper Block	Per 4 jumpers	NRFXQ		\$61.30
	Restencil Power and tag cables	Per 1-4 feeds	NRFXR		\$107.28
	Restencil Timing Source and tag cable Timing Record Book Update	Per cable Per element	NRFXS NRFXT		\$122.60 \$45.98
	Interconnection Records Update	Per element	NRFXU		\$296.61
	Power Records Update	Per element	NRFXV		\$355.94
752 753	Vendor Engineering	Per Space Reassignment job	NRFXW		\$711.88
	RATES AND CHARGES FOR				
	POWER REDUCTION (CABLE REMOVAL)				
	Application Fee Project Management Fee – Power Reduction(cable removal)	Per Request Per Request	NRFXX NRFXY		\$503.95 \$2,220.45
	Remove Power Cable-50AMP feed & below	Per linear foot	NRFXZ		\$24.76
	Remove Power Cable-100AMP feed & above	Per linear foot	NRFY1		\$22.73
760 761	RATES AND CHARGES FOR				
	POWER REDUCTION (REFUSING ONLY)				
763	Application Fee	Per Request	NRFY2		\$503.95
	Project Management Fee – Power Refusing Only Project Management Fee – Power Refusing Only	50AMP A&B feeds & below 100AMP A&B feeds & above	NRFY3 NRFY4		\$1,562.80 \$2,004.57
	Power Fuse Reductions on Company BDFB	50AMP A&B feeds & below	NRFY5		\$367.81
767	Restencil Power and tag cables	Per 1-4 feeds	NRFY6		\$107.28
768 769	Power Records Update Vendor Engineering	Per element Per Space Reassignment job	NRFY7 NRFY8		\$355.94 \$711.88
	Power Fuse Reductions on Power Board	100AMP A&B feeds & above	NRFY9		\$490.41
771	Restencil Power and tag cables	Per 1-4 feeds	NRFYA		\$107.28
772 773	Power Records Update Vendor Engineering	Per element Per Space Reassignment job	NRFYB NRFYC		\$355.94 \$711.88
774	vender Engineening	1 or opace (teassignment job	NIXI IC		ψ/11.00
775	RATES AND CHARGES FOR				
	INTERCONNECTION TERMINATION REDUCTION	Des Descript	MBEVE		# F00.05
	Application Fee Project Management Fee – Interconnection Cable Reduction	Per Request Per Request	NRFYD NRFYE		\$503.95 \$2,441.33
779	Remove VF/DS0 Cable	Per linear foot	NRFYF		\$2.60
	Remove DS1 Cable	Per linear foot	NRFYG		\$4.89
	Remove DS3 Cable (Coax) Remove Fiber Cables	Per linear foot Per linear foot	NRFYH NRFYJ		\$3.57 \$14.43
	Remove Fiber Jumpers	Per linear foot	NRFYK		\$18.79

THE OHIO BELL TELEPHONE COMPANY d/b/a ATT OHIO September 12, 2007

			Monthly			
ne OHIO	- Generic Rate Sheets	USOC	Re	curring	Non-Recurring	
2 NE1	TWORK ELEMENTS					
3 Loop	<u>s</u>					
1	2-Wire Analog - Metro (Access Area B)	U2HXB	\$	9.46	See NRC prices below	
;	2-Wire Analog - Suburban (Access Area C)	U2HXC	\$	12.52	See NRC prices below	
i	2-Wire Analog - Rural (Access Area D)	U2HXD	\$	13.65	See NRC prices below	
	2-Wire Ground Start, Analog - Metro (Access Area B)	U2JXB	\$	8.61	See NRC prices below	
i	2-Wire Ground Start, Analog - Suburban (Access Area C)	U2JXC	\$	13.50	See NRC prices below	
	2-Wire Ground Start, Analog - Rural (Access Area D)	U2JXD	\$	14.72	See NRC prices below	
)	2-Wire Ground Start, DID Business - Metro (Access Area B)	U2WXB	\$	8.61	See NRC prices below	
1	2-Wire Ground Start, DID Business - Suburban (Access Area C)	U2WXC	\$	13.50	See NRC prices below	
2	2-Wire Ground Start, DID Business - Rural (Access Area D)	U2WXD	\$	14.72	See NRC prices below	
3	2-Wire COPTS Coin - Metro (Access Area B)	U2CXB	\$	8.67	See NRC prices below	
1	2-Wire COPTS Coin - Suburban (Access Area C)	U2CXC	\$	13.76	See NRC prices below	
5	2-Wire COPTS Coin - Rural (Access Area D)	U2CXD	\$	14.99	See NRC prices below	
6	2-Wire EKL - Metro (Access Area B)	U2KXB	\$	9.46	See NRC prices below	
7	2-Wire EKL - Suburban (Access Area C)	U2KXC	\$	17.15	See NRC prices below	
3	2-Wire EKL - Rural (Access Area D)	U2KXD	\$	18.50	See NRC prices below	
9	Conditioning for dB Loss				See NRC prices below	
)	4-Wire Analog - Metro (Access Area B)	U4HXB	\$	17.75	See NRC prices below	
1	4-Wire Analog - Suburban (Access AreaC)	U4HXC	\$	29.31	See NRC prices below	
2	4-Wire Analog - Rural (Access Area D)	U4HXD	\$	31.81	See NRC prices below	
3	2-Wire Digital - Metro (Access Area B)	U2QXB	\$	10.49	See NRC prices below	
1	2-Wire Digital - Suburban (Access Area C)	U2QXC	\$	17.10	See NRC prices below	
5	2-Wire Digital - Rural (Access Area D)	U2QXD	\$	18.96	See NRC prices below	
3	DS1 - Metro (Access Area B)	4U1XB	\$	31.77		
7	DS1 - Suburban (Access Area C)	4U1XC	\$	46.79		
3	DS1 - Rural (Access Area D)	4U1XD	\$	50.38		
9	DS3 - Metro (Access Area B)	U4D3A	\$	335.08		
)	DS3- Suburban (Access Area C)	U4D3B	\$	409.73		
1	DS3 - Rural (Access Area D)	U4D3C	\$	523.90		
2	No. 11 Control of the		-			
	Capable Loops					
4	2-Wire xDSL Loop	001.44		0.40	Oss NDO seissa hala	
5	PSD #1 - 2-Wire xDSL Loop Access Area B- Metro	2SLA1	\$	9.46	See NRC prices below	
5	PSD #1 - 2-Wire xDSL Loop Access Area C- Suburban	2SLA2	\$	12.52	See NRC prices below	
7	PSD #1 - 2-Wire xDSL Loop Access Area D- Rural	2SLA3	\$	13.65	See NRC prices below	
9	PSD #2 - 2-Wire xDSL Loop Access Area B- Metro	2SLC1	\$	9.46	See NRC prices below	
)	PSD #2 - 2-Wire xDSL Loop Access Area B- Mello PSD #2 - 2-Wire xDSL Loop Access Area C- Suburban	2SLC2	\$	12.52	See NRC prices below	
1	PSD #2 - 2-Wire xDSL Loop Access Area C- Subdiban PSD #2 - 2-Wire xDSL Loop Access Area D- Rural	2SLC3	\$	13.65	See NRC prices below	
2	1 3D #2 - 2-Wile ADSL LOUP Access Alea D- Rulai	20103	Ψ	13.03	See NICO plices belo	
3	PSD #3 - 2-Wire xDSL Loop Access Area B- Metro	2SLB1	\$	9.46	See NRC prices below	
4	PSD #3 - 2-Wire xDSL Loop Access Area C- Suburban	2SLB2	\$	12.52	See NRC prices below	
5	PSD #3 - 2-Wire xDSL Loop Access Area D- Rural	2SLB3	\$	13.65	See NRC prices below	
6			Ť			
7	PSD #4 - 2-Wire xDSL Loop Access Area B- Metro	2SLD1	\$	9.46	See NRC prices below	
3	PSD #4 - 2-Wire xDSL Loop Access Area C- Suburban	2SLD2	\$	12.52	See NRC prices below	
9	PSD #4 - 2-Wire xDSL Loop Access Area D- Rural	2SLD3	\$	13.65	See NRC prices below	
)			1			
1	PSD #5 - 2-Wire xDSL Loop Access Area B- Metro	UWRA1	\$	9.46	See NRC prices below	
2	PSD #5 - 2-Wire xDSL Loop Access Area C- Suburban	UWRA2	\$	12.52	See NRC prices below	
-	DCD #F O Wise a DCI Loss Assess Area D. Daviel	UWRA3	\$	13.65	See NRC prices below	
	PSD #5 - 2-Wire xDSL Loop Access Area D- Rural	01111110	1			
3	PSD #5 - 2-vvire xDSL Loop Access Area D- Rurai			0.40	See NRC prices below	
3 4	PSD #7 - 2-Wire xDSL Loop Access Area B- Metro PSD #7 - 2-Wire xDSL Loop Access Area B- Metro	2SLF1	\$	9.46		
3 4 5	·		\$ \$	12.52	See NRC prices below	
3 4 5 6	PSD #7 - 2-Wire xDSL Loop Access Area B- Metro	2SLF1			See NRC prices below See NRC prices below	
3 4 5 6 7	PSD #7 - 2-Wire xDSL Loop Access Area B- Metro PSD #7 - 2-Wire xDSL Loop Access Area C- Suburban	2SLF1 2SLF2	\$	12.52	•	
3 4 5 6 7	PSD #7 - 2-Wire xDSL Loop Access Area B- Metro PSD #7 - 2-Wire xDSL Loop Access Area C- Suburban PSD #7 - 2-Wire xDSL Loop Access Area D- Rural	2SLF1 2SLF2	\$ \$ \$	12.52	See NRC prices below	
3 4 5 5 5 5 5 7 7 7 3 3 9 9 9 9 9 9 9 9 9 9 9 9 9 9 9	PSD #7 - 2-Wire xDSL Loop Access Area B- Metro PSD #7 - 2-Wire xDSL Loop Access Area C- Suburban PSD #7 - 2-Wire xDSL Loop Access Area D- Rural 4-Wire xDSL Loop	2SLF1 2SLF2 2SLF3	\$ \$ \$ \$	12.52 13.65	See NRC prices below	
3 4 5 5 5 5 7 7 8 3 8 9 9 9 9 9 9 9 9 9 9 9 9 9 9 9 9 9	PSD #7 - 2-Wire xDSL Loop Access Area B- Metro PSD #7 - 2-Wire xDSL Loop Access Area C- Suburban PSD #7 - 2-Wire xDSL Loop Access Area D- Rural 4-Wire xDSL Loop PSD #3 - 4-Wire xDSL Loop Access Area B- Metro	2SLF1 2SLF2 2SLF3 4SL11	\$ \$ \$	12.52 13.65 17.75	See NRC prices below	
3	PSD #7 - 2-Wire xDSL Loop Access Area B- Metro PSD #7 - 2-Wire xDSL Loop Access Area C- Suburban PSD #7 - 2-Wire xDSL Loop Access Area D- Rural 4-Wire xDSL Loop PSD #3 - 4-Wire xDSL Loop Access Area B- Metro PSD #3 - 4-Wire xDSL Loop Access Area C- Suburban	2SLF1 2SLF2 2SLF3 4SL11 4SL12	\$ \$ \$ \$	12.52 13.65 17.75 29.31	See NRC prices below See NRC prices below See NRC prices below	
3 4 5 5 5 6 6 7 7 8 8 8 9 9 9 9 9 9 9 9 9 9 9 9 9 9 9	PSD #7 - 2-Wire xDSL Loop Access Area B- Metro PSD #7 - 2-Wire xDSL Loop Access Area C- Suburban PSD #7 - 2-Wire xDSL Loop Access Area D- Rural 4-Wire xDSL Loop PSD #3 - 4-Wire xDSL Loop Access Area B- Metro PSD #3 - 4-Wire xDSL Loop Access Area C- Suburban PSD #3 - 4-Wire xDSL Loop Access Area D- Rural	2SLF1 2SLF2 2SLF3 4SL11 4SL12	\$ \$ \$ \$	12.52 13.65 17.75 29.31	See NRC prices below See NRC prices below See NRC prices below	
3 4 4 5 5 5 5 5 5 5 5 5 5 5 5 5 5 5 5 5	PSD #7 - 2-Wire xDSL Loop Access Area B- Metro PSD #7 - 2-Wire xDSL Loop Access Area C- Suburban PSD #7 - 2-Wire xDSL Loop Access Area D- Rural 4-Wire xDSL Loop PSD #3 - 4-Wire xDSL Loop Access Area B- Metro PSD #3 - 4-Wire xDSL Loop Access Area C- Suburban PSD #3 - 4-Wire xDSL Loop Access Area D- Rural IDSL Capable Loop	2SLF1 2SLF2 2SLF3 4SL11 4SL12 4SL13	\$ \$ \$ \$	12.52 13.65 17.75 29.31 31.81	See NRC prices below See NRC prices below See NRC prices below See NRC prices below	
3 4 4 5 5 6 6 7 7 8 8 8 9 9 9 9 9 9 9 9 9 9 9 9 9 9 9	PSD #7 - 2-Wire xDSL Loop Access Area B- Metro PSD #7 - 2-Wire xDSL Loop Access Area C- Suburban PSD #7 - 2-Wire xDSL Loop Access Area D- Rural 4-Wire xDSL Loop PSD #3 - 4-Wire xDSL Loop Access Area B- Metro PSD #3 - 4-Wire xDSL Loop Access Area C- Suburban PSD #3 - 4-Wire xDSL Loop Access Area D- Rural IDSL Capable Loop IDSL Loop Access Area B - Metro	2SLF1 2SLF2 2SLF3 4SL11 4SL12 4SL13	\$ \$ \$ \$ \$	12.52 13.65 17.75 29.31 31.81 6.38	See NRC prices below	
3 3 4 4 5 5 5 5 6 6 6 7 7 8 8 8 9 9 9 9 9 9 1 1 1 2 2 3 3 4 4 5 5 6 6 6 6 7 9 9 9 9 9 9 9 9 9 9 9 9 9 9 9	PSD #7 - 2-Wire xDSL Loop Access Area B- Metro PSD #7 - 2-Wire xDSL Loop Access Area C- Suburban PSD #7 - 2-Wire xDSL Loop Access Area D- Rural 4-Wire xDSL Loop PSD #3 - 4-Wire xDSL Loop Access Area B- Metro PSD #3 - 4-Wire xDSL Loop Access Area C- Suburban PSD #3 - 4-Wire xDSL Loop Access Area D- Rural IDSL Capable Loop IDSL Loop Access Area B - Metro IDSL Loop Access Area C - Suburban	2SLF1 2SLF2 2SLF3 4SL11 4SL12 4SL13 UY5FB UY5FC	\$ \$ \$ \$ \$	12.52 13.65 17.75 29.31 31.81 6.38 9.34	See NRC prices below See NRC prices below See NRC prices below See NRC prices below See NRC prices below See NRC prices below See NRC prices below See NRC prices below	
3 3 4 4 5 5 6 6 6 6 6 6 6 6 6 6 6 6 6 6 6 6	PSD #7 - 2-Wire xDSL Loop Access Area B- Metro PSD #7 - 2-Wire xDSL Loop Access Area C- Suburban PSD #7 - 2-Wire xDSL Loop Access Area D- Rural 4-Wire xDSL Loop PSD #3 - 4-Wire xDSL Loop Access Area B- Metro PSD #3 - 4-Wire xDSL Loop Access Area C- Suburban PSD #3 - 4-Wire xDSL Loop Access Area D- Rural IDSL Capable Loop IDSL Loop Access Area B - Metro IDSL Loop Access Area C - Suburban	2SLF1 2SLF2 2SLF3 4SL11 4SL12 4SL13 UY5FB UY5FC	\$ \$ \$ \$ \$	12.52 13.65 17.75 29.31 31.81 6.38 9.34	See NRC prices below See NRC prices below See NRC prices below See NRC prices below See NRC prices below See NRC prices below See NRC prices below See NRC prices below	
3	PSD #7 - 2-Wire xDSL Loop Access Area B- Metro PSD #7 - 2-Wire xDSL Loop Access Area C- Suburban PSD #7 - 2-Wire xDSL Loop Access Area D- Rural 4-Wire xDSL Loop PSD #3 - 4-Wire xDSL Loop Access Area B- Metro PSD #3 - 4-Wire xDSL Loop Access Area C- Suburban PSD #3 - 4-Wire xDSL Loop Access Area D- Rural IDSL Capable Loop IDSL Loop Access Area B - Metro IDSL Loop Access Area C - Suburban IDSL Loop Access Area C - Suburban IDSL Loop Access Area D - Rural	2SLF1 2SLF2 2SLF3 4SL11 4SL12 4SL13 UY5FB UY5FC	\$ \$ \$ \$ \$	12.52 13.65 17.75 29.31 31.81 6.38 9.34	See NRC prices below See NRC prices below See NRC prices below See NRC prices below See NRC prices below See NRC prices below See NRC prices below See NRC prices below	
3 4 5 5 6 6 7 7 8 8 8 8 8 8 8 8 8 8 8 8 8 8 8 8	PSD #7 - 2-Wire xDSL Loop Access Area B- Metro PSD #7 - 2-Wire xDSL Loop Access Area C- Suburban PSD #7 - 2-Wire xDSL Loop Access Area D- Rural 4-Wire xDSL Loop PSD #3 - 4-Wire xDSL Loop Access Area B- Metro PSD #3 - 4-Wire xDSL Loop Access Area C- Suburban PSD #3 - 4-Wire xDSL Loop Access Area D- Rural IDSL Capable Loop IDSL Loop Access Area B - Metro IDSL Loop Access Area C - Suburban IDSL Loop Access Area C - Suburban IDSL Loop Access Area D - Rural	2SLF1 2SLF2 2SLF3 4SL11 4SL12 4SL13 UY5FB UY5FC UY5FD	\$ \$ \$ \$ \$	12.52 13.65 17.75 29.31 31.81 6.38 9.34 10.79	See NRC prices below See NRC prices below See NRC prices below See NRC prices below See NRC prices below See NRC prices below See NRC prices below See NRC prices below	
33 3 4 4 5 5 6 6 7 7 8 8 9 9 9 9 9 1 1 2 2 3 3 4 4 5 5 6 6 6 6 6 6 6 6 6 6 6 6 6 6 6 6	PSD #7 - 2-Wire xDSL Loop Access Area B- Metro PSD #7 - 2-Wire xDSL Loop Access Area C- Suburban PSD #7 - 2-Wire xDSL Loop Access Area D- Rural 4-Wire xDSL Loop PSD #3 - 4-Wire xDSL Loop Access Area B- Metro PSD #3 - 4-Wire xDSL Loop Access Area C- Suburban PSD #3 - 4-Wire xDSL Loop Access Area D- Rural IDSL Capable Loop IDSL Loop Access Area B - Metro IDSL Loop Access Area C - Suburban IDSL Loop Access Area D - Rural Non-Recurring Charges Service Ordering - Per Order	2SLF1 2SLF2 2SLF3 4SL11 4SL12 4SL13 UY5FB UY5FC UY5FD	\$ \$ \$ \$ \$	12.52 13.65 17.75 29.31 31.81 6.38 9.34 10.79	See NRC prices below See NRC prices below See NRC prices below See NRC prices below See NRC prices below See NRC prices below See NRC prices below See NRC prices below See NRC prices below See NRC prices below See NRC prices below	
3	PSD #7 - 2-Wire xDSL Loop Access Area B- Metro PSD #7 - 2-Wire xDSL Loop Access Area C- Suburban PSD #7 - 2-Wire xDSL Loop Access Area D- Rural 4-Wire xDSL Loop PSD #3 - 4-Wire xDSL Loop Access Area B- Metro PSD #3 - 4-Wire xDSL Loop Access Area C- Suburban PSD #3 - 4-Wire xDSL Loop Access Area D- Rural IDSL Capable Loop IDSL Loop Access Area B - Metro IDSL Loop Access Area C - Suburban IDSL Loop Access Area D - Rural Non-Recurring Charges Service Ordering - Per Order Service Ordering - Add/Change Per Order	2SLF1 2SLF2 2SLF3 4SL11 4SL12 4SL13 UY5FB UY5FC UY5FD SEPUP REAH9	\$ \$ \$ \$ \$	12.52 13.65 17.75 29.31 31.81 6.38 9.34 10.79 N/A N/A	See NRC prices below See NRC prices below See NRC prices below See NRC prices below See NRC prices below See NRC prices below See NRC prices below See NRC prices below See NRC prices below See NRC prices below See NRC prices below See NRC prices below NRC prices below See NRC prices below See NRC prices below See NRC prices below N/A	

	оню		Rate Sheets	usoc	Monthly Recurring	Non-Recurring	
73			ng Charges (DS3 Loops)	NDOOY	NI/A	¢ 205.57	NI/A
74 75	##	DS3 - Adm	gn & Central Office	NR9OY NR9O1	N/A N/A	\$ 205.57 \$ 643.36	N/A N/A
76	##		omer Connection	NR903	N/A	\$ 219.32	N/A
77		200 000			14,7.1	Ψ 2.0.02	
78	Service	Coordinat	ion fee per account, per CO.		\$ 0.48		
79							
80	LST						
81	##		ion Transfer(LST) performed on CODSLAM Loop	URCLD	N/A	\$ 172.76	
82 83		Line & Stat	ion Transfer(LST) performed on Sub Loop	URCLB	N/A	\$ 153.03	
84	Loop Q	ualification	Process		1		
85			fication Process - Mechanized	NR98U	N/A	\$0.00	N/A
86	**	Loop Qualit	fication Process - Manual	NRBXU	N/A	\$ 22.50	N/A
87	***				<u> </u>		
88 89			alification rates ordered by the PUCO in Docket Nos. 96-922-TP-UNC and 00- e-up upon the establishment of final rate(s) by the PUCO back to the later of:				ject
90			the effective date of the Amendment incorporating this Pricing Schedule in	• •		tive date of this	
91	71g.001		and directive date of the Americanicity most peruting the Friends cented at	T Transfer	Ĭ		
92	xDSL C	Conditioning	g Options				
93							
94	***		ric Conditioning all PSD's > 0KFT and < 17.5 KFT	NRMN6	N/A	\$ 10.28	N/A
95	***	DSL Gener	ric Conditioning all PSD's > 17.5 KFT	NRMN7	N/A	\$ 66.10	N/A
96 97	***	DSI Condi	itioning Options - >12KFT and < 17.5KFT	1			
98	***		Removal of Repeater Options	NRBXV	N/A	\$0.00	N/A
99	***		Removal Bridged Tap Option	NRBXW	N/A	\$0.00	N/A
100	***		Removal of Load Coil	NRBXZ	N/A	\$0.00	N/A
101	***	DSL Cond	itioning Options - >17.5KFT in addition to the rates for > 12KFT and < 17.5K	1			
	***		Removal of Repeater Options	NRBNL	N/A	\$0.00	N/A
102			Removal Bridged Tap Option	NRBNK	N/A	\$0.00	N/A
102 103	***			NRRNI	NI/A	00.02	NI/A
102 103 104	***		Removal of Load Coil	NRBNJ	N/A	\$0.00	N/A
102 103 104 105	***	March 13, 2					
102 103 104 105 106 107	*** On ordered	d/orders an	Removal of Load Coil 2003, the PUCO established the following interim, non-recurring loop conditi xDSL capable loop, the HFPL and /or the HFPCL, subject to retroactive true	oning rates whice	ch shall apply to CO's establishm	each CLEC in OF ent of final rates:	
102 103 104 105 106 107 108	*** On ordered For loo	d/orders an ps 17,500 f	Removal of Load Coil 2003, the PUCO established the following interim, non-recurring loop conditi	oning rates which up upon the PU eet in actual loo	ch shall apply to CO's establishm p length: \$66.10	each CLEC in OF ent of final rates: ("Interim	
102 103 104 105 106 107 108 109 110	*** On ordered For loo PUCO I	d/orders an ps 17,500 fo Rates"). Ho I December	Removal of Load Coil 2003, the PUCO established the following interim, non-recurring loop conditi xDSL capable loop, the HFPL and /or the HFPCL, subject to retroactive true eet in actual loop length or less: \$10.28; and for loops greater than 17,500 f wever, due to necessary programming changes, these Interim PUCO Rates 2003. When implemented, the Parties acknowledge and agree that the Inter	oning rates which up upon the PU eet in actual loo will not be imple m PUCO Rates	ch shall apply to CO's establishm p length: \$66.10 emented in OH un shall automatica	each CLEC in OH ent of final rates: ("Interim ntil in or Ily apply	
102 103 104 105 106 107 108 109 110	*** On ordered For loo PUCO I around to this	d/orders an ops 17,500 fo Rates"). Ho December Agrement a	Removal of Load Coil 2003, the PUCO established the following interim, non-recurring loop conditi xDSL capable loop, the HFPL and /or the HFPCL, subject to retroactive true eet in actual loop length or less: \$10.28; and for loops greater than 17,500 f owever, due to necessary programming changes, these Interim PUCO Rates 2003. When implemented, the Parties acknowledge and agree that the Inter and shall replace the loop conditioning rates set forth hereinabove effective	oning rates which up upon the PU eet in actual loo will not be imple m PUCO Rates pack to March 13	ch shall apply to CO's establishm p length: \$66.10 emented in OH un shall automatica 3, 2003 ("Rate Eff	each CLEC in Ohent of final rates: ("Interim ntil in or Ily apply fective Date");	
102 103 104 105 106 107 108 109 110 111	*** On ordered For loo PUCO I around to this and sha	d/orders an pps 17,500 for Rates"). Ho December Agrement a all apply on	Removal of Load Coil 2003, the PUCO established the following interim, non-recurring loop condition xDSL capable loop, the HFPL and /or the HFPCL, subject to retroactive trueset in actual loop length or less: \$10.28; and for loops greater than 17,500 for every, due to necessary programming changes, these Interim PUCO Rates 2003. When implemented, the Parties acknowledge and agree that the Interind shall replace the loop conditioning rates set forth hereinabove effective in a prospective basis until the establishment of final rate(s) by the PUCO. Up	oning rates which up upon the PU get in actual loo will not be imple m PUCO Rates pack to March 13 on the PUCO's e	ch shall apply to CO's establishm p length: \$66.10 emented in OH un shall automatica 3, 2003 ("Rate Effectablishment of	each CLEC in Ohent of final rates: ("Interim ntil in or Ily apply fective Date"); final loop	
102 103 104 105 106 107 108 109 110 111 112	*** On ordered For loo PUCO I around to this and sha rate(s),	d/orders an pps 17,500 for Rates"). Ho December Agrement a all apply on	Removal of Load Coil 2003, the PUCO established the following interim, non-recurring loop conditi xDSL capable loop, the HFPL and /or the HFPCL, subject to retroactive true eet in actual loop length or less: \$10.28; and for loops greater than 17,500 f owever, due to necessary programming changes, these Interim PUCO Rates 2003. When implemented, the Parties acknowledge and agree that the Inter and shall replace the loop conditioning rates set forth hereinabove effective	oning rates which up upon the PU get in actual loo will not be imple m PUCO Rates pack to March 13 on the PUCO's e	ch shall apply to CO's establishm p length: \$66.10 emented in OH un shall automatica 3, 2003 ("Rate Effectablishment of	each CLEC in Ohent of final rates: ("Interim ntil in or Ily apply fective Date"); final loop	
102 103 104 105 106 107 108 109 110 111 112 113	*** On ordered For loo PUCO I around to this and sha	d/orders an pps 17,500 for Rates"). Ho December Agrement a all apply on	Removal of Load Coil 2003, the PUCO established the following interim, non-recurring loop condition xDSL capable loop, the HFPL and /or the HFPCL, subject to retroactive trueset in actual loop length or less: \$10.28; and for loops greater than 17,500 for every, due to necessary programming changes, these Interim PUCO Rates 2003. When implemented, the Parties acknowledge and agree that the Interind shall replace the loop conditioning rates set forth hereinabove effective in a prospective basis until the establishment of final rate(s) by the PUCO. Up	oning rates which up upon the PU get in actual loo will not be imple m PUCO Rates pack to March 13 on the PUCO's e	ch shall apply to CO's establishm p length: \$66.10 emented in OH un shall automatica 3, 2003 ("Rate Effectablishment of	each CLEC in Ohent of final rates: ("Interim ntil in or Ily apply fective Date"); final loop	
102 103 104 105 106 107 108 109 110 111 112 113 114 115 116	*** On ordered For loo PUCO I around to this and sha rate(s), Date.	d/orders an ps 17,500 fc Rates"). Ho December Agrement a all apply on the Interim	Removal of Load Coil 2003, the PUCO established the following interim, non-recurring loop conditi xDSL capable loop, the HFPL and /or the HFPCL, subject to retroactive true eet in actual loop length or less: \$10.28; and for loops greater than 17,500 f owever, due to necessary programming changes, these Interim PUCO Rates 2003. When implemented, the Parties acknowledge and agree that the Inter ind shall replace the loop conditioning rates set forth hereinabove effective is a prospective basis until the establishment of final rate(s) by the PUCO. Up in PUCO Rates shall be subject to retroactive true-up with the PUCO final loop in-Excessive Bridged Tap (RABT) - MMP	oning rates which up upon the PU get in actual loo will not be imple m PUCO Rates pack to March 13 on the PUCO's e	ch shall apply to CO's establishm p length: \$66.10 emented in OH un shall automatica 3, 2003 ("Rate Effectablishment of	each CLEC in Ohent of final rates: ("Interim ntil in or Ily apply fective Date"); final loop	
102 103 104 105 106 107 108 109 110 111 112 113 114 115 116 117	*** On ordered For loo PUCO I around to this and sha rate(s), Date.	d/orders an ps 17,500 fc Rates"). Ho December Agrement a all apply on the Interim	Removal of Load Coil 2003, the PUCO established the following interim, non-recurring loop condition xDSL capable loop, the HFPL and /or the HFPCL, subject to retroactive true eet in actual loop length or less: \$10.28; and for loops greater than 17,500 for overer, due to necessary programming changes, these Interim PUCO Rates 2003. When implemented, the Parties acknowledge and agree that the Interim a prospective basis until the establishment of final rate(s) by the PUCO. Up a PUCO Rates shall be subject to retroactive true-up with the PUCO final loop in-Excessive Bridged Tap (RABT) - MMP Removal of non-excessive bridged tap DSL loops >0Kft. And <17.5Kft.	oning rates which up upon the PU get in actual loo will not be imple m PUCO Rates pack to March 13 or the PUCO's expenditioning rates of the PUCO's Rates of Conditioning rates and the PUCO's Rates	ch shall apply to CO's establishm p length: \$66.10 emented in OH us shall automatica 3, 2003 ("Rate Ef- establishment of ate(s) back to the	each CLEC in Olent of final rates: ("Interim ntil in or Illy apply fective Date"); final loop Rate Effective	
102 103 104 105 106 107 108 109 110 111 112 113 114 115 116 117	*** On ordered For loo PUCO I around to this and sha rate(s), Date.	d/orders an ps 17,500 fc Rates"). Ho December Agrement a all apply on the Interim	Removal of Load Coil 2003, the PUCO established the following interim, non-recurring loop conditi xDSL capable loop, the HFPL and /or the HFPCL, subject to retroactive true eet in actual loop length or less: \$10.28; and for loops greater than 17,500 f owever, due to necessary programming changes, these Interim PUCO Rates 2003. When implemented, the Parties acknowledge and agree that the Inter ind shall replace the loop conditioning rates set forth hereinabove effective in a prospective basis until the establishment of final rate(s) by the PUCO. Up in PUCO Rates shall be subject to retroactive true-up with the PUCO final loop in-Excessive Bridged Tap (RABT) - MMP Removal of non-excessive bridged tap DSL loops >0Kft. And <17.5Kft. Removal of All Bridged Tap DSL Loops 12Kft. To 17.5Kft.	oning rates which up upon the PU get in actual loo will not be imple m PUCO Rates pack to March 1: or the PUCO's expected of conditioning rates and the PUCO's Rates or Rates and Rates an	ch shall apply to CO's establishm p length: \$66.10 emented in OH us shall automatica 3, 2003 ("Rate Eff establishment of ate(s) back to the None None	each CLEC in Olent of final rates: ("Interim ntil in or Illy apply fective Date"); final loop Rate Effective \$ 245.00 \$ 634.27	
102 103 104 105 106 107 108 109 110 111 112 113 114 115 116 117	*** On ordered For loo PUCO I around to this and sha rate(s), Date.	d/orders an ps 17,500 fc Rates"). Ho December Agrement a all apply on the Interim	Removal of Load Coil 2003, the PUCO established the following interim, non-recurring loop conditi xDSL capable loop, the HFPL and /or the HFPCL, subject to retroactive true eet in actual loop length or less: \$10.28; and for loops greater than 17,500 f owever, due to necessary programming changes, these Interim PUCO Rates 2003. When implemented, the Parties acknowledge and agree that the Interind shall replace the loop conditioning rates set forth hereinabove effective a prospective basis until the establishment of final rate(s) by the PUCO. Up PUCO Rates shall be subject to retroactive true-up with the PUCO final loop -Excessive Bridged Tap (RABT) - MMP Removal of non-excessive bridged tap DSL loops >0Kft. And <17.5Kft. Removal of non-excessive bridged tap DSL loops >17.5Kft DSL Loops - per	oning rates which up upon the PU get in actual loo will not be imple m PUCO Rates pack to March 13 or the PUCO's expenditioning rates of the PUCO's Rates of Conditioning rates and the PUCO's Rates	ch shall apply to CO's establishm p length: \$66.10 emented in OH us shall automatica 3, 2003 ("Rate Ef- establishment of ate(s) back to the	each CLEC in Olent of final rates: ("Interim ntil in or Illy apply fective Date"); final loop Rate Effective	
102 103 104 105 106 107 108 110 111 112 113 114 115 116 117 118	*** On ordered For loo PUCO I around to this and sha rate(s), Date.	d/orders an ps 17,500 fc Rates"). Ho December Agrement a all apply on the Interim	Removal of Load Coil 2003, the PUCO established the following interim, non-recurring loop conditi xDSL capable loop, the HFPL and /or the HFPCL, subject to retroactive true eet in actual loop length or less: \$10.28; and for loops greater than 17,500 f powever, due to necessary programming changes, these Interim PUCO Rates 2003. When implemented, the Parties acknowledge and agree that the Inter and shall replace the loop conditioning rates set forth hereinabove effective as prospective basis until the establishment of final rate(s) by the PUCO. Up a PUCO Rates shall be subject to retroactive true-up with the PUCO final loop 1-Excessive Bridged Tap (RABT) - MMP Removal of non-excessive bridged tap DSL loops >0Kft. And <17.5Kft. Removal of non-excessive bridged tap DSL loops >17.5Kft DSL Loops - per element incremental	oning rates which up upon the PU get in actual loo will not be imple m PUCO Rates pack to March 13 on the PUCO's expression of the PUCO's expressi	ch shall apply to CO's establishm p length: \$66.10 emented in OH us shall automatica 3, 2003 ("Rate Effectablishment of ate(s) back to the None None None	each CLEC in Obert of final rates: ("Interim ntil in or lly apply fective Date"); final loop Rate Effective \$ 245.00 \$ 634.27 \$ 245.00	
102 103 104 105 106 107 108 109 110 111 112 113 114 115 116 117 118 119	*** On ordered For loo PUCO I around to this and sha rate(s), Date.	d/orders an ps 17,500 fc Rates"). Ho December Agrement a all apply on the Interim	Removal of Load Coil 2003, the PUCO established the following interim, non-recurring loop conditi xDSL capable loop, the HFPL and /or the HFPCL, subject to retroactive true eet in actual loop length or less: \$10.28; and for loops greater than 17,500 f owever, due to necessary programming changes, these Interim PUCO Rates 2003. When implemented, the Parties acknowledge and agree that the Interind shall replace the loop conditioning rates set forth hereinabove effective a prospective basis until the establishment of final rate(s) by the PUCO. Up PUCO Rates shall be subject to retroactive true-up with the PUCO final loop -Excessive Bridged Tap (RABT) - MMP Removal of non-excessive bridged tap DSL loops >0Kft. And <17.5Kft. Removal of non-excessive bridged tap DSL loops >17.5Kft DSL Loops - per	oning rates which up upon the PU get in actual loo will not be imple m PUCO Rates pack to March 1: or the PUCO's expected of conditioning rates and the PUCO's Rates or Rates and Rates an	ch shall apply to CO's establishm p length: \$66.10 emented in OH us shall automatica 3, 2003 ("Rate Eff establishment of ate(s) back to the None None	each CLEC in Obert of final rates: ("Interim ntil in or lly apply fective Date"); final loop Rate Effective \$ 245.00 \$ 634.27 \$ 245.00	
102 103 104 105 106 107 108 109 110 111 112 113 114 115 116 117 118 119	*** On ordered For loo PUCO I around to this and sha rate(s), Date.	d/orders an ops 17,500 fo Rates"). Hot December Agrement a all apply on the Interim	Removal of Load Coil 2003, the PUCO established the following interim, non-recurring loop conditi xDSL capable loop, the HFPL and /or the HFPCL, subject to retroactive true eet in actual loop length or less: \$10.28; and for loops greater than 17,500 f powever, due to necessary programming changes, these Interim PUCO Rates 2003. When implemented, the Parties acknowledge and agree that the Inter and shall replace the loop conditioning rates set forth hereinabove effective as prospective basis until the establishment of final rate(s) by the PUCO. Up a PUCO Rates shall be subject to retroactive true-up with the PUCO final loop 1-Excessive Bridged Tap (RABT) - MMP Removal of non-excessive bridged tap DSL loops >0Kft. And <17.5Kft. Removal of non-excessive bridged tap DSL loops >17.5Kft DSL Loops - per element incremental	oning rates which up upon the PU get in actual loo will not be imple m PUCO Rates pack to March 13 on the PUCO's expression of the PUCO's expressi	ch shall apply to CO's establishm p length: \$66.10 emented in OH us shall automatica 3, 2003 ("Rate Effectablishment of ate(s) back to the None None None	each CLEC in Obert of final rates: ("Interim ntil in or lly apply fective Date"); final loop Rate Effective \$ 245.00 \$ 634.27 \$ 245.00	
102 103 104 105 106 107 108 109 110 111 112 113 114 115 116 117 118 119 120 121 122 123	*** On ordered For loo PUCO I around to this and sha rate(s), Date. Remove	d/orders an ops 17,500 fo Rates"). Hot December Agrement a all apply on the Interim	Removal of Load Coil 2003, the PUCO established the following interim, non-recurring loop conditi xDSL capable loop, the HFPL and /or the HFPCL, subject to retroactive true eet in actual loop length or less: \$10.28; and for loops greater than 17,500 f powever, due to necessary programming changes, these Interim PUCO Rates 2003. When implemented, the Parties acknowledge and agree that the Inter and shall replace the loop conditioning rates set forth hereinabove effective a prospective basis until the establishment of final rate(s) by the PUCO. Up PUCO Rates shall be subject to retroactive true-up with the PUCO final loop n-Excessive Bridged Tap (RABT) - MMP Removal of non-excessive bridged tap DSL loops >0Kft. And <17.5Kft. Removal of All Bridged Tap DSL Loops 12Kft. To 17.5Kft. Removal of All Bridged Tap DSL loops >17.5Kft DSL Loops - per element incremental Removal of All Bridged Tap DSL loops >17.5KFt per element incremental	oning rates which up upon the PU get in actual loo will not be imple m PUCO Rates pack to March 1: on the PUCO's expression of the PUCO's expressi	ch shall apply to CO's establishm p length: \$66.10 emented in OH us shall automatica 3, 2003 ("Rate Eff establishment of ate(s) back to the None None None None	each CLEC in Obert of final rates: ("Interimintil in or Illy apply fective Date"); final loop Rate Effective \$ 245.00 \$ 634.27 \$ 245.00	l who
102 103 104 105 106 107 108 109 110 111 112 113 114 115 116 117 118 119 120 121 122 123	*** On ordered For Ioo PUCO I around to this and sha rate(s), Date. Remove	d/orders an ps 17,500 fc Rates"). Hot December Agrement a all apply on the Interim	Removal of Load Coil 2003, the PUCO established the following interim, non-recurring loop condition xDSL capable loop, the HFPL and /or the HFPCL, subject to retroactive trueset in actual loop length or less: \$10.28; and for loops greater than 17,500 for loops wever, due to necessary programming changes, these Interim PUCO Rates 2003. When implemented, the Parties acknowledge and agree that the Intering shall replace the loop conditioning rates set forth hereinabove effective in a prospective basis until the establishment of final rate(s) by the PUCO. Up PUCO Rates shall be subject to retroactive true-up with the PUCO final loop in Puco Bridged Tap (RABT) - MMP Removal of non-excessive bridged tap DSL loops >0Kft. And <17.5Kft. Removal of All Bridged Tap DSL Loops 12Kft. To 17.5Kft. Removal of non-excessive bridged tap DSL loops >17.5Kft DSL Loops - per element incremental Removal of All Bridged Tap DSL loops >17.5KFt per element incremental sub-loop 2 Wire Analog - area B	oning rates which appropriate the pupon the PU peet in actual loo will not be imple m PUCO Rates pack to March 1: on the PUCO's expression of the	ch shall apply to CO's establishm p length: \$66.10 mented in OH us shall automatica 3, 2003 ("Rate Ef establishment of ate(s) back to the None None None None None	each CLEC in Obert of final rates: ("Interimintil in or lly apply fective Date"); final loop Rate Effective \$ 245.00 \$ 634.27 \$ 245.00 \$ See NRC points	l who
102 103 104 105 106 107 108 109 110 111 112 113 114 115 116 117 118 119 120 121 122 123 124 125	*** On ordered For Ioo PUCO I around to this and sha rate(s), Date. Remove	d/orders an ps 17,500 fc Rates"). Hot December Agrement a all apply on the Interim	Removal of Load Coil 2003, the PUCO established the following interim, non-recurring loop condition xDSL capable loop, the HFPL and /or the HFPCL, subject to retroactive trueset in actual loop length or less: \$10.28; and for loops greater than 17,500 for loops wever, due to necessary programming changes, these Interim PUCO Rates 2003. When implemented, the Parties acknowledge and agree that the Intering shall replace the loop conditioning rates set forth hereinabove effective in a prospective basis until the establishment of final rate(s) by the PUCO. Up PUCO Rates shall be subject to retroactive true-up with the PUCO final loop in PUCO Rates shall be subject to retroactive true-up with the PUCO final loop in Puco Rates shall be subject to retroactive true-up with the PUCO final loop in Puco Rates shall be subject to retroactive true-up with the PUCO final loop in Puco Rates shall be subject to retroactive true-up with the PUCO final loop in Puco Rates shall be subject to retroactive true-up with the PUCO final loop in Puco Rates shall be subject to retroactive true-up with the PUCO final loop in Puco Rates shall be subject to retroactive true-up with the PUCO final loop in Puco Rates shall be subject to retroactive true-up with the PUCO final loop in Puco Rates shall be subject to retroactive true-up with the PUCO final loop in Puco Rates shall be subject to retroactive true-up with the PUCO final loop in Puco Rates shall be subject to retroactive true-up with the PUCO final loop in Puco Rates shall be subject to retroactive true-up with the Puco Rates shall be subject to retroactive true-up with the PUCO. Up Puco Rates shall be subject to retroactive true-up with the PUCO Rates shall be subject to retroactive true-up with the PUCO. Up Puco Rates shall be subject to retroactive true-up with the PUCO Rates shall be subject to retroactive true-up with the PUCO Rates shall be subject to retroactive true-up with the Puco Rates shall be subject to retroactive true-up and shall be subject to retroactive true-up and	oning rates which the pupper in actual look will not be imple m PUCO Rates pack to March 1: on the PUCO's expenditioning rates of the public of the PUCO's expenditioning rates of the public of the p	ch shall apply to CO's establishm p length: \$66.10 emented in OH us shall automatica 3, 2003 ("Rate Efs establishment of ste(s) back to the None None None None None 1.77	each CLEC in Obert of final rates: ("Interiminatil in or lly apply fective Date"); final loop Rate Effective \$ 245.00 \$ 634.27 \$ 245.00 \$ See NRC proceed in the NRC	ices belowices below
102 103 104 105 106 107 108 110 111 112 113 114 115 116 117 118 119 120 121 122 123 124 125 126	*** *** On ordered For loo PUCO I around to this and sharate(s), Date. Remove SUB-LC ## ## ## ##	d/orders an ps 17,500 fc Rates"). Hot December Agrement a all apply on the Interim	Removal of Load Coil 2003, the PUCO established the following interim, non-recurring loop conditions xDSL capable loop, the HFPL and /or the HFPCL, subject to retroactive trueset in actual loop length or less: \$10.28; and for loops greater than 17,500 fowever, due to necessary programming changes, these Interim PUCO Rates 2003. When implemented, the Parties acknowledge and agree that the Intering shall replace the loop conditioning rates set forth hereinabove effective in a prospective basis until the establishment of final rate(s) by the PUCO. Up PUCO Rates shall be subject to retroactive true-up with the PUCO final loop in Puco Rates shall be subject to retroactive true-up with the PUCO final loop in Puco Rates shall be subject to retroactive true-up with the PUCO final loop in Puco Rates shall be subject to retroactive true-up with the PUCO final loop in Puco Rates shall be subject to retroactive true-up with the PUCO final loop in Puco Rates shall be subject to retroactive true-up with the PUCO final loop in Puco Rates shall be subject to retroactive true-up with the PUCO final loop in Puco Rates shall be subject to retroactive true-up with the PUCO final loop in Puco Rates shall be subject to retroactive true-up with the PUCO final loop in Puco Rates shall be subject to retroactive true-up with the PUCO final loop in Puco Rates shall be subject to retroactive true-up with the PUCO final loop in Puco Rates shall be subject to retroactive true-up with the PUCO final loop in Puco Rates shall be subject to retroactive true-up with the PUCO final loop in Puco Rates shall be subject to retroactive true-up with the PUCO final loop in Puco Rates shall be subject to retroactive true-up with the PUCO final loop in Puco Rates shall be subject to retroactive true-up with the PUCO final loop in Puco Rates shall be subject to retroactive true-up with the PUCO final loop in Puco Rates shall be subject to retroactive true-up with the Puco Rates shall be subject to retroactive true-up with the Puco Rates shall be subject	oning rates whice up upon the PU eet in actual loo will not be imple m PUCO Rates conditioning rate on the PUCO's e conditioning rate NRMRJ NRMRP NRMRS NRMRM PENDING PENDING PENDING	ch shall apply to CO's establishm p length: \$66.10 emented in OH us shall automatica 3, 2003 ("Rate Ef- setablishment of ate(s) back to the None None None None None 1.77 \$ 1.77 \$ 1.72 \$ 1.68	each CLEC in Olent of final rates: ("Interim ntil in or lly apply fective Date"); final loop Rate Effective \$ 245.00 \$ 634.27 \$ 245.00 \$ 245.00 \$ See NRC proceed	ices below ices below ices below
102 103 104 105 106 107 108 110 111 112 113 114 115 116 117 118 119 120 121 122 123 124 125 126 127	*** On ordered For Ioo PUCO I around to this and shartate(s), Date. Remove SUB-LC ## ## ## ##	d/orders an ps 17,500 fc Rates"). Hot December Agrement a all apply on the Interim	Removal of Load Coil 2003, the PUCO established the following interim, non-recurring loop condition xDSL capable loop, the HFPL and /or the HFPCL, subject to retroactive true eet in actual loop length or less: \$10.28; and for loops greater than 17,500 fowever, due to necessary programming changes, these Interim PUCO Rates 2003. When implemented, the Parties acknowledge and agree that the Interind shall replace the loop conditioning rates set forth hereinabove effective in a prospective basis until the establishment of final rate(s) by the PUCO. Up PUCO Rates shall be subject to retroactive true-up with the PUCO final loop 1. **Percessive Bridged Tap (RABT) - MMP** Removal of non-excessive bridged tap DSL loops >0Kft. And <17.5Kft. Removal of All Bridged Tap DSL Loops 12Kft. To 17.5Kft. Removal of non-excessive bridged tap DSL loops >17.5Kft DSL Loops - per element incremental Removal of All Bridged Tap DSL loops >17.5KFt per element incremental sub-loop 2 Wire Analog - area B 2 Wire Analog - area D 4 Wire Analog - area B	oning rates which up upon the PU upon the PU upon the PU upon the PU upon the Indiana metal in the PUCO's expected of the PUCO's expected in the PUCO's expected	ch shall apply to CO's establishm p length: \$66.10 emented in OH us shall automatica 3, 2003 ("Rate Eff establishment of ate(s) back to the None None None None None \$1.77 \$1.72 \$1.68 \$3.55	each CLEC in Obert of final rates: ("Interim ntil in or lly apply fective Date"); final loop Rate Effective \$ 245.00 \$ 634.27 \$ 245.00 \$ 245.00 \$ See NRC pt See NRC	ices below ices below ices below ices below ices below
102 103 104 105 106 107 108 109 110 111 1112 113 114 115 116 117 118 119 120 121 122 123 124 125 126 127 128	*** On ordered For Ioo PUCO I around to this and shartate(s), Date. Remove SUB-LC ## ## ## ##	d/orders an ps 17,500 fc Rates"). Hot December Agrement a all apply on the Interim	Removal of Load Coil 2003, the PUCO established the following interim, non-recurring loop conditions xDSL capable loop, the HFPL and /or the HFPCL, subject to retroactive trueset in actual loop length or less: \$10.28; and for loops greater than 17,500 fowever, due to necessary programming changes, these Interim PUCO Rates 2003. When implemented, the Parties acknowledge and agree that the Intering shall replace the loop conditioning rates set forth hereinabove effective in a prospective basis until the establishment of final rate(s) by the PUCO. Up PUCO Rates shall be subject to retroactive true-up with the PUCO final loop in Puco Rates shall be subject to retroactive true-up with the PUCO final loop in Puco Rates shall be subject to retroactive true-up with the PUCO final loop in Puco Rates shall be subject to retroactive true-up with the PUCO final loop in Puco Rates shall be subject to retroactive true-up with the PUCO final loop in Puco Rates shall be subject to retroactive true-up with the PUCO final loop in Puco Rates shall be subject to retroactive true-up with the PUCO final loop in Puco Rates shall be subject to retroactive true-up with the PUCO final loop in Puco Rates shall be subject to retroactive true-up with the PUCO final loop in Puco Rates shall be subject to retroactive true-up with the PUCO final loop in Puco Rates shall be subject to retroactive true-up with the PUCO final loop in Puco Rates shall be subject to retroactive true-up with the PUCO final loop in Puco Rates shall be subject to retroactive true-up with the PUCO final loop in Puco Rates shall be subject to retroactive true-up with the PUCO final loop in Puco Rates shall be subject to retroactive true-up with the PUCO final loop in Puco Rates shall be subject to retroactive true-up with the PUCO final loop in Puco Rates shall be subject to retroactive true-up with the PUCO final loop in Puco Rates shall be subject to retroactive true-up with the Puco Rates shall be subject to retroactive true-up with the Puco Rates shall be subject	oning rates whice up upon the PU eet in actual loo will not be imple m PUCO Rates conditioning rate on the PUCO's e conditioning rate NRMRJ NRMRP NRMRS NRMRM PENDING PENDING PENDING	ch shall apply to CO's establishm p length: \$66.10 emented in OH us shall automatica 3, 2003 ("Rate Ef- setablishment of ate(s) back to the None None None None None 1.77 \$ 1.77 \$ 1.72 \$ 1.68	each CLEC in Olent of final rates: ("Interim ntil in or lly apply fective Date"); final loop Rate Effective \$ 245.00 \$ 634.27 \$ 245.00 \$ 245.00 \$ See NRC proceed	ices below ices below ices below ices below ices below ices below
102 103 104 105 106 107 108 109 110 111 111 1112 113 114 115 116 117 118 119 120 121 122 123 124 125 126 127 128	*** On ordered For loo PUCO I around to this and sharate(s), Date. Remove SUB-LC ## ## ## ## ##	d/orders an ps 17,500 fc Rates"). Hot December Agrement a all apply on the Interim	Removal of Load Coil 2003, the PUCO established the following interim, non-recurring loop condition xDSL capable loop, the HFPL and /or the HFPCL, subject to retroactive true eet in actual loop length or less: \$10.28; and for loops greater than 17,500 for overer, due to necessary programming changes, these Interim PUCO Rates 2003. When implemented, the Parties acknowledge and agree that the Interind shall replace the loop conditioning rates set forth hereinabove effective in a prospective basis until the establishment of final rate(s) by the PUCO. Up a PUCO Rates shall be subject to retroactive true-up with the PUCO final loop. 10 PUCO Rates shall be subject to retroactive true-up with the PUCO final loop. 11 PUCO Rates shall be subject to retroactive true-up with the PUCO final loop. 12 Removal of non-excessive bridged tap DSL loops >0Kft. And <17.5Kft. 13 Removal of All Bridged Tap DSL Loops 12Kft. To 17.5Kft. 14 Removal of non-excessive bridged tap DSL loops >17.5Kft DSL Loops - per element incremental 15 Removal of All Bridged Tap DSL loops >17.5KFt per element incremental 16 Sub-loop 17 Yer Analog - area B 18 Wire Analog - area B 19 Wire Analog - area B 20 Wire Analog - area B 21 Wire Analog - area B 22 Wire Analog - area C	oning rates which up upon the PU det in actual loo will not be imple m PUCO Rates cack to March 1: or the PUCO's conditioning rates of conditioning rates of the PUCO's conditioning rates of the PUCO's conditioning rates of conditioning rates of the PUCO's conditio	ch shall apply to CO's establishm p length: \$66.10 emented in OH us shall automatica 3, 2003 ("Rate Eff establishment of ate(s) back to the None None None None \$1.77 \$1.72 \$1.68 \$3.55 \$3.45	each CLEC in Obert of final rates: ("Interim ntil in or lly apply fective Date"); final loop Rate Effective \$ 245.00 \$ 634.27 \$ 245.00 \$ 245.00 \$ 245.00 \$ 245.00 \$ 245.00	ices below ices below ices below ices below ices below ices below ices below
102 103 104 105 106 107 108 110 111 111 1113 114 115 116 117 118 119 120 121 122 123 124 125 127 128 129 130 131	*** On ordered For loo PUCO I around to this and sha rate(s), Date. Remove SUB-LC ## ## ## ## ## ## ## ## ## ## ## ## ##	d/orders an ps 17,500 fc Rates"). Hot December Agrement a all apply on the Interim	Removal of Load Coil 2003, the PUCO established the following interim, non-recurring loop condition xDSL capable loop, the HFPL and /or the HFPCL, subject to retroactive true test in actual loop length or less: \$10.28; and for loops greater than 17,500 for overver, due to necessary programming changes, these Interim PUCO Rates 2003. When implemented, the Parties acknowledge and agree that the Interim destablishment of interior in a prospective basis until the establishment of final rate(s) by the PUCO. Up a PUCO Rates shall be subject to retroactive true-up with the PUCO final loop in PUCO Rates shall be subject to retroactive true-up with the PUCO final loop. 1-Excessive Bridged Tap (RABT) - MMP Removal of non-excessive bridged tap DSL loops >0Kft. And <17.5Kft. Removal of All Bridged Tap DSL Loops 12Kft. To 17.5Kft. Removal of non-excessive bridged tap DSL loops >17.5Kft DSL Loops - per element incremental Removal of All Bridged Tap DSL loops >17.5KFt per element incremental sub-loop 2 Wire Analog - area B 2 Wire Analog - area B 4 Wire Analog - area C 4 Wire Analog - area C 5 Wire Analog - area C 6 Wire Analog - area C 8 Wire Analog - area C 9 Wire Analog - area C 9 Wire Analog - area C	oning rates which up upon the PU pet in actual loo will not be imple m PUCO Rates pack to March 13 or the PUCO's expended in the PUCO's e	ch shall apply to CO's establishm p length: \$66.10 emented in OH us shall automatica 3, 2003 ("Rate Eff establishment of ate(s) back to the None None None None \$ 1.77 \$ 1.72 \$ 1.68 \$ 3.55 \$ 3.45 \$ 3.37 \$ 1.77 \$ 1.70	each CLEC in Obert of final rates: ("Interim ntil in or lly apply fective Date"); final loop Rate Effective \$ 245.00 \$ 634.27 \$ 245.00 \$ 245.00 \$ See NRC processes NRC p	ices below ices below ices below ices below ices below ices below ices below ices below
102 103 104 105 106 107 108 110 111 1112 113 114 115 116 117 118 119 120 121 122 123 124 125 126 127 128 129 130 131	*** On ordered For Ioo PUCO Faround to this A and sha rate(s), Date. Remove SUB-LC ## ## ## ## ## ## ## ## ## ## ## ## ##	d/orders an ps 17,500 fc Rates"). Hot December Agrement a all apply on the Interim	Removal of Load Coil 2003, the PUCO established the following interim, non-recurring loop conditi xDSL capable loop, the HFPL and /or the HFPCL, subject to retroactive true eet in actual loop length or less: \$10.28; and for loops greater than 17,500 f powever, due to necessary programming changes, these Interim PUCO Rates 2003. When implemented, the Parties acknowledge and agree that the Interind shall replace the loop conditioning rates set forth hereinabove effective in a prospective basis until the establishment of final rate(s) by the PUCO. Up PUCO Rates shall be subject to retroactive true-up with the PUCO final loop	oning rates which up upon the PU pet in actual loo will not be imple m PUCO Rates pack to March 13 on the PUCO's expected by a conditioning rate of the PUCO's e	ch shall apply to CO's establishm p length: \$66.10 emented in OH us shall automatica 3, 2003 ("Rate Eff establishment of ate(s) back to the None None None None \$ 1.77 \$ 1.72 \$ 1.68 \$ 3.35 \$ 3.45 \$ 3.45 \$ 1.77 \$ 1.70 \$ 1.66	each CLEC in Obert of final rates: ("Interim ntil in or lly apply fective Date"); final loop Rate Effective \$ 245.00 \$ 634.27 \$ 245.00 \$ 245.00 \$ See NRC processes NRC p	ices below ices below
102 103 104 105 106 107 108 110 111 1112 113 114 115 116 117 118 119 120 121 122 123 124 125 126 127 128 130 131 132 133	*** *** On ordered For loo PUCO F around to this A and sha rate(s), Date. Remove SUB-LC ## ## ## ## ## ## ## ## ## ##	d/orders an ps 17,500 fc Rates"). Hot December Agrement a all apply on the Interim	Removal of Load Coil 2003, the PUCO established the following interim, non-recurring loop conditi xDSL capable loop, the HFPL and /or the HFPCL, subject to retroactive true eet in actual loop length or less: \$10.28; and for loops greater than 17,500 f powever, due to necessary programming changes, these Interim PUCO Rates 2003. When implemented, the Parties acknowledge and agree that the Inter ind shall replace the loop conditioning rates set forth hereinabove effective in a prospective basis until the establishment of final rate(s) by the PUCO. Up PUCO Rates shall be subject to retroactive true-up with the PUCO final loop	oning rates which the purpose of the	ch shall apply to CO's establishm p length: \$66.10 emented in OH us shall automatica 3, 2003 ("Rate Effectablishment of ate(s) back to the None None None None \$ 1.77 \$ 1.72 \$ 1.68 \$ 3.55 \$ 3.45 \$ 3.37 \$ 1.77 \$ 1.70 \$ 1.66 \$ 3.54	each CLEC in Obert of final rates: ("Interim ntil in or lly apply fective Date"); final loop Rate Effective \$ 245.00 \$ 634.27 \$ 245.00 See NRC processes N	ices below ices below
102 103 104 105 106 107 108 110 111 112 113 114 115 116 117 118 119 120 121 122 123 124 125 126 127 128 130 131 131 133 134	*** *** On ordered For loo PUCO Faround to this A and sha rate(s), Date. Remove SUB-LC ## ## ## ## ## ## ## ## ## ## ## ## ##	d/orders an ps 17,500 fc Rates"). Hot December Agrement a all apply on the Interim	Removal of Load Coil 2003, the PUCO established the following interim, non-recurring loop condition xDSL capable loop, the HFPL and /or the HFPCL, subject to retroactive trueset in actual loop length or less: \$10.28; and for loops greater than 17,500 for ever, due to necessary programming changes, these Interim PUCO Rates 2003. When implemented, the Parties acknowledge and agree that the Interind shall replace the loop conditioning rates set forth hereinabove effective a prospective basis until the establishment of final rate(s) by the PUCO. Up PUCO Rates shall be subject to retroactive true-up with the PUCO final loop PUCO Rates shall be subject to retroactive true-up with the PUCO final loop PUCO Rates shall be subject to retroactive true-up with the PUCO final loop PUCO Rates shall be subject to retroactive true-up with the PUCO final loop PUCO Rates shall be subject to retroactive true-up with the PUCO final loop PUCO Rates shall be subject to retroactive true-up with the PUCO final loop PUCO Rates shall be subject to retroactive true-up with the PUCO final loop PUCO Rates shall be subject to retroactive true-up with the PUCO final loop PUCO Rates shall be subject to retroactive true-up with the PUCO final loop PUCO Rates shall be subject to retroactive true-up with the PUCO Final loop PUCO Rates shall be subject to retroactive true-up with the PUCO PUCO Rates PUCO Rates Shall be subject to retroactive true-up with the PUCO PUCO Rates PUCO PUCO Rates PUCO	oning rates which the pupon the PU pet in actual loo will not be imple m PUCO Rates pack to March 1: on the PUCO's expression of the PUCO's expres	ch shall apply to CO's establishm p length: \$66.10 emented in OH us shall automatica 3, 2003 ("Rate Efistablishment of ite(s) back to the None None None None \$ 1.77 \$ 1.72 \$ 1.68 \$ 3.55 \$ 3.45 \$ 3.37 \$ 1.77 \$ 1.70 \$ 1.66 \$ 3.54	each CLEC in Obert of final rates: ("Interim ntil in or lly apply fective Date"); final loop Rate Effective \$ 245.00 \$ 634.27 \$ 245.00 \$ 245.00 \$ See NRC properties of the p	ices below ices below
102 103 104 105 106 107 108 110 111 112 113 114 115 116 117 118 119 120 121 122 123 124 125 126 127 128 129 130 131 131 131 131 131 132 133 134 135	*** *** On ordered For loo PUCO Faround to this and share (s), Date. Remove ####################################	d/orders an ops 17,500 fo Rates"). Ho December Agreement a all apply on the Interim e All or Nor DOPS ECS to SAI	Removal of Load Coil 2003, the PUCO established the following interim, non-recurring loop condition xDSL capable loop, the HFPL and /or the HFPCL, subject to retroactive true eet in actual loop length or less: \$10.28; and for loops greater than 17,500 for wever, due to necessary programming changes, these Interim PUCO Rates 2003. When implemented, the Parties acknowledge and agree that the Interind shall replace the loop conditioning rates set forth hereinabove effective a prospective basis until the establishment of final rate(s) by the PUCO. Up PUCO Rates shall be subject to retroactive true-up with the PUCO final loop n-Excessive Bridged Tap (RABT) - MMP Removal of non-excessive bridged tap DSL loops >0Kft. And <17.5Kft. Removal of All Bridged Tap DSL Loops 12Kft. To 17.5Kft. Removal of non-excessive bridged tap DSL loops >17.5Kft DSL Loops - per element incremental Removal of All Bridged Tap DSL loops >17.5Kft per element incremental sub-loop 2 Wire Analog - area B 2 Wire Analog - area B 4 Wire Analog - area D 4 Wire Analog - area C 2 Wire Analog - area B 2 Wire Analog - area B 2 Wire DSL - area B 4 Wire DSL - area B 4 Wire DSL - area C 4 Wire DSL - area C 4 Wire DSL - area C	oning rates which the purpose of the	ch shall apply to CO's establishm p length: \$66.10 emented in OH us shall automatica 3, 2003 ("Rate Effectablishment of ate(s) back to the None None None None \$ 1.77 \$ 1.72 \$ 1.68 \$ 3.55 \$ 3.45 \$ 3.37 \$ 1.77 \$ 1.70 \$ 1.66 \$ 3.54	each CLEC in Obert of final rates: ("Interim ntil in or lly apply fective Date"); final loop Rate Effective \$ 245.00 \$ 634.27 \$ 245.00 See NRC processes N	ices below ices below
102 103 104 105 106 107 108 109 111 112 113 114 115 116 117 118 119 120 121 122 123 124 125 126 127 128 129 130 131 131 132 133 134 135 136	*** *** On ordered For loo PUCO Faround to this and sharate(s), Date. Remove SUB-LC ## ## ## ## ## ## ## ## ## ## ## ## ##	d/orders an ops 17,500 fo Rates"). Ho December Agreement a all apply on the Interim e All or Nor COOPS ECS to SAI	Removal of Load Coil 2003, the PUCO established the following interim, non-recurring loop condition xDSL capable loop, the HFPL and /or the HFPCL, subject to retroactive trueset in actual loop length or less: \$10.28; and for loops greater than 17,500 for ever, due to necessary programming changes, these Interim PUCO Rates 2003. When implemented, the Parties acknowledge and agree that the Interind shall replace the loop conditioning rates set forth hereinabove effective a prospective basis until the establishment of final rate(s) by the PUCO. Up PUCO Rates shall be subject to retroactive true-up with the PUCO final loop PUCO Rates shall be subject to retroactive true-up with the PUCO final loop PUCO Rates shall be subject to retroactive true-up with the PUCO final loop PUCO Rates shall be subject to retroactive true-up with the PUCO final loop PUCO Rates shall be subject to retroactive true-up with the PUCO final loop PUCO Rates shall be subject to retroactive true-up with the PUCO final loop PUCO Rates shall be subject to retroactive true-up with the PUCO final loop PUCO Rates shall be subject to retroactive true-up with the PUCO final loop PUCO Rates shall be subject to retroactive true-up with the PUCO final loop PUCO Rates shall be subject to retroactive true-up with the PUCO Final loop PUCO Rates shall be subject to retroactive true-up with the PUCO PUCO Rates PUCO Rates Shall be subject to retroactive true-up with the PUCO PUCO Rates PUCO PUCO Rates PUCO	oning rates which the pupon the PU pet in actual loo will not be imple m PUCO Rates pack to March 1: on the PUCO's expression of the PUCO's expres	ch shall apply to CO's establishm p length: \$66.10 emented in OH us shall automatica 3, 2003 ("Rate Efistablishment of ite(s) back to the None None None None \$ 1.77 \$ 1.72 \$ 1.68 \$ 3.55 \$ 3.45 \$ 3.37 \$ 1.77 \$ 1.70 \$ 1.66 \$ 3.54	each CLEC in Obert of final rates: ("Interim ntil in or lly apply fective Date"); final loop Rate Effective \$ 245.00 \$ 634.27 \$ 245.00 \$ 245.00 \$ See NRC properties of the p	ices below ices below
102 103 104 105 106 107 108 110 111 112 113 114 115 116 117 118 119 120 121 122 123 124 125 126 127 128 129 130 131 132 133 134 135 136 137 138	*** *** On ordered For loo PUCO I around to this and shart are (s), Date. Remove SUB-LC ## ## ## ## ## ## ## ## ## ## ## ## ##	d/orders an ops 17,500 fo Rates"). Ho December Agreement a all apply on the Interim e All or Nor COOPS ECS to SAI	Removal of Load Coil 2003, the PUCO established the following interim, non-recurring loop condition xDSL capable loop, the HFPL and /or the HFPCL, subject to retroactive true eet in actual loop length or less: \$10.28; and for loops greater than 17,500 for powever, due to necessary programming changes, these Interim PUCO Rates 2003. When implemented, the Parties acknowledge and agree that the Interind shall replace the loop conditioning rates set forth hereinabove effective in a prospective basis until the establishment of final rate(s) by the PUCO. Up a puco Rates shall be subject to retroactive true-up with the PUCO final loop. 1. Excessive Bridged Tap (RABT) - MMP Removal of non-excessive bridged tap DSL loops >0Kft. And <17.5Kft. Removal of All Bridged Tap DSL Loops 12Kft. To 17.5Kft. Removal of All Bridged Tap DSL loops >17.5Kft DSL Loops - per element incremental Removal of All Bridged Tap DSL loops >17.5KFt per element incremental Removal of All Bridged Tap DSL loops >17.5KFt per element incremental sub-loop 2 Wire Analog - area B 2 Wire Analog - area B 4 Wire Analog - area B 2 Wire Analog - area B 2 Wire DSL - area B 4 Wire DSL - area C 2 Wire DSL - area C 4 Wire DSL - area C 4 Wire DSL - area D minal sub-loop	poning rates whice up upon the PU get in actual loo will not be imple m PUCO Rate act to March 1: on the PUCO's electronic conditioning rate act to March 1: o	ch shall apply to CO's establishm p length: \$66.10 emented in OH us shall automatica 3, 2003 ("Rate Efi setablishment of ste(s) back to the None None None None \$ 1.77 \$ 1.72 \$ 1.68 \$ 3.55 \$ 3.45 \$ 3.37 \$ 1.77 \$ 1.70 \$ 1.68 \$ 3.37	each CLEC in Olent of final rates: ("Interim ntil in or Illy apply fective Date"); final loop Rate Effective \$ 245.00 \$ 634.27 \$ 245.00 \$ 245.00 \$ See NRC pr	ices below ices below
102 103 104 105 106 107 108 109 110 111 1112 113 114 115 116 117 118 119 120 121 122 123 124 125 126 127 128 129 130 131 132 133 134 135 136 137 138 139	*** *** On ordered for loo PUCO I around to this and share (s), Date. Remove ### ### ### ### ### ### ### ### ### #	d/orders an ops 17,500 fo Rates"). Ho December Agreement a all apply on the Interim e All or Nor COOPS ECS to SAI	Removal of Load Coil 2003, the PUCO established the following interim, non-recurring loop conditions, and the HFPL and /or the HFPCL, subject to retroactive true set in actual loop length or less: \$10.28; and for loops greater than 17,500 for ovever, due to necessary programming changes, these Interim PUCO Rates 2003. When implemented, the Parties acknowledge and agree that the Interind shall replace the loop conditioning rates set forth hereinabove effective in a prospective basis until the establishment of final rate(s) by the PUCO. Up PUCO Rates shall be subject to retroactive true-up with the PUCO final loop. **Percessive Bridged Tap (RABT) - MMP** Removal of non-excessive bridged tap DSL loops >0Kft. And <17.5Kft. Removal of All Bridged Tap DSL Loops 12Kft. To 17.5Kft. Removal of All Bridged Tap DSL loops >17.5Kft DSL Loops - per element incremental. Removal of All Bridged Tap DSL loops >17.5Kft per element incremental. **Removal of All Bridged Tap DSL loops >17.5Kft per element incremental.** **Sub-loop** 2 Wire Analog - area B 2 Wire Analog - area B 2 Wire Analog - area C 2 Wire Analog - area C 2 Wire DSL - area B 2 Wire DSL - area B 2 Wire DSL - area B 4 Wire DSL - area B 4 Wire DSL - area C 2 Wire DSL - area B 4 Wire DSL - area D minal sub-loop 2 Wire Analog - area B	poning rates which up upon the PU pet in actual loo will not be imple m PUCO Rates pack to March 1: or the PUCO's expected by a conditioning rate of conditioning rate per per per per per per per per per pe	Color Colo	each CLEC in Olent of final rates: ("Interim ntil in or Illy apply fective Date"); final loop Rate Effective \$ 245.00 \$ 634.27 \$ 245.00 \$ 245.00 \$ 245.00 \$ See NRC pi	ices below ices below
102 103 104 105 106 107 108 109 110 111 1112 113 114 115 116 117 118 120 121 122 123 124 125 126 127 128 129 130 131 132 133 134 135 136 137 138 139 140	*** *** On ordered for loo PUCO I around to this and share the state of the state	d/orders an ops 17,500 fo Rates"). Ho December Agreement a all apply on the Interim e All or Nor COOPS ECS to SAI	Removal of Load Coil 2003, the PUCO established the following interim, non-recurring loop condition in the process of the pro	poning rates which up upon the PU pet in actual loo will not be imple m PUCO Rates pack to March 1: or the PUCO's expected by a conditioning rate of conditioning rate per per per per per per per per per pe	## shall apply to CO's establishmp length: \$66.10 emented in OH us shall automatica at 2003 ("Rate Effects back to the None None None None None Stablishment of the St	each CLEC in Olent of final rates: ("Interim ntil in or Illy apply fective Date"); final loop Rate Effective \$ 245.00 \$ 634.27 \$ 245.00 \$ 634.27 \$ 245.00 \$ 634.27 \$ 245.00 See NRC pi	ices below
102 103 104 105 106 107 108 109 110 111 1112 113 114 115 116 117 118 120 121 122 123 124 125 126 127 128 129 130 131 132 133 134 135 136 137 138 139 140	*** *** On ordered for loo PUCO I around to this and share (s), Date. Remove *** *** On ordered for loo PUCO I around to this and share (s), Date. *** *** *** *** *** *** ***	d/orders an ops 17,500 fo Rates"). Ho December Agreement a all apply on the Interim e All or Nor COOPS ECS to SAI	Removal of Load Coil 2003, the PUCO established the following interim, non-recurring loop conditions, and the HFPL and /or the HFPCL, subject to retroactive true set in actual loop length or less: \$10.28; and for loops greater than 17,500 for ovever, due to necessary programming changes, these Interim PUCO Rates 2003. When implemented, the Parties acknowledge and agree that the Interind shall replace the loop conditioning rates set forth hereinabove effective in a prospective basis until the establishment of final rate(s) by the PUCO. Up PUCO Rates shall be subject to retroactive true-up with the PUCO final loop. **Percessive Bridged Tap (RABT) - MMP** Removal of non-excessive bridged tap DSL loops >0Kft. And <17.5Kft. Removal of All Bridged Tap DSL Loops 12Kft. To 17.5Kft. Removal of All Bridged Tap DSL loops >17.5Kft DSL Loops - per element incremental. Removal of All Bridged Tap DSL loops >17.5Kft per element incremental. **Removal of All Bridged Tap DSL loops >17.5Kft per element incremental.** **Sub-loop** 2 Wire Analog - area B 2 Wire Analog - area B 2 Wire Analog - area C 2 Wire Analog - area C 2 Wire DSL - area B 2 Wire DSL - area B 2 Wire DSL - area B 4 Wire DSL - area B 4 Wire DSL - area C 2 Wire DSL - area B 4 Wire DSL - area D minal sub-loop 2 Wire Analog - area B	poning rates which up upon the PU pet in actual loo will not be imple m PUCO Rates pack to March 1: or the PUCO's expected by a conditioning rate of conditioning rate per per per per per per per per per pe	Color Colo	each CLEC in Olent of final rates: ("Interim ntil in or Illy apply fective Date"); final loop Rate Effective \$ 245.00 \$ 634.27 \$ 245.00 \$ 245.00 \$ 245.00 \$ See NRC pi	ices below

				Mo	onthly	
Line	оню	- Generic Rate Sheets	USOC	Rec	urring	Non-Recurring
143	##	2 Wire DSL - area B	PENDING	\$	3.39	See NRC prices below
144	##	2 Wire DSL - area C	PENDING	\$	4.52	See NRC prices below
	##	2 Wire DSL - area D	PENDING	\$	5.81	See NRC prices below
	##	4 Wire DSL - area B	PENDING	\$	6.77	See NRC prices below
	##	4 Wire DSL - area C	PENDING	\$	9.04	See NRC prices below
	##	4 Wire DSL - area D	PENDING	\$	11.62	See NRC prices below
	##	ECS to NID sub-loop	FENDING	φ	11.02	See NRC plices below
			DENDING	Φ.	0.00	Con NIDO ariana halaw
	##	2 Wire Analog - area B	PENDING	\$	6.03	See NRC prices below
	##	2 Wire Analog - Area C	PENDING	\$	7.29	See NRC prices below
	##	2 Wire Analog - area D	PENDING	\$	8.60	See NRC prices below
153		4 Wire Analog - area B	PENDING	\$	9.41	See NRC prices below
	##	4 Wire Analog - area C	PENDING	\$	12.44	See NRC prices below
155	##	4 Wire Analog - area D	PENDING	\$	15.12	See NRC prices below
156	##	2 Wire DSL - area B	PENDING	\$	6.03	See NRC prices below
157	##	2 Wire DSL - area C	PENDING	\$	7.27	See NRC prices below
158	##	2 Wire DSL - area D	PENDING	\$	8.58	See NRC prices below
	##	4 Wire DSL - area B	PENDING	\$	9.41	See NRC prices below
	##	4 Wire DSL - area C	PENDING	\$	12.40	See NRC prices below
						<u> </u>
	##	4 Wire DSL - area D	PENDING	\$	15.08	See NRC prices below
	##	SAI to Terminal sub-loop		_		
	##	2 Wire Analog - area B	PENDING	\$	2.08	See NRC prices below
	##	2 Wire Analog - Area C	PENDING	\$	3.30	See NRC prices below
	##	2 Wire Analog - area D	PENDING	\$	4.63	See NRC prices below
166	##	4 Wire Analog - area B	PENDING	\$	4.16	See NRC prices below
	##	4 Wire Analog - area C	PENDING	\$	6.59	See NRC prices below
	##	4 Wire Analog - area D	PENDING	\$	9.27	See NRC prices below
	##	2 Wire DSL - area B	PENDING	\$	2.07	See NRC prices below
	##	2 Wire DSL - area C	PENDING	\$	3.27	See NRC prices below
	##			\$		•
		2 Wire DSL - area D	PENDING		4.61	See NRC prices below
	##	4 Wire DSL - area B	PENDING	\$	4.15	See NRC prices below
	##	4 Wire DSL - area C	PENDING	\$	6.55	See NRC prices below
174	##	4 Wire DSL - area D	PENDING	\$	9.23	See NRC prices below
175	##	SAI to NID sub-loop				
176	##	2 Wire Analog - area B	PENDING	\$	4.72	See NRC prices below
177	##	2 Wire Analog - Area C	PENDING	\$	6.05	See NRC prices below
178	##	2 Wire Analog - area D	PENDING	\$	7.41	See NRC prices below
	##	4 Wire Analog - area B	PENDING	\$	6.79	See NRC prices below
	##	4 Wire Analog - area C	PENDING	\$	9.95	See NRC prices below
		· ·				· · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · ·
	##	4 Wire Analog - area D	PENDING	\$	12.73	See NRC prices below
	##	2 Wire DSL - area B	PENDING	\$	4.71	See NRC prices below
	##	2 Wire DSL - area C	PENDING	\$	6.03	See NRC prices below
	##	2 Wire DSL - area D	PENDING	\$	7.39	See NRC prices below
185	##	4 Wire DSL - area B	PENDING	\$	6.78	See NRC prices below
	##	4 Wire DSL - area C	PENDING	\$	9.91	See NRC prices below
187	##	4 Wire DSL - area D	PENDING	\$	12.69	See NRC prices below
188		Terminal to NID sub-loop				
189		2 Wire Analog - area B	PENDING	\$	2.86	See NRC prices below
190		2 Wire Analog - Area C	PENDING	\$	2.97	See NRC prices below
191		2 Wire Analog - Area C	PENDING	\$	3.00	See NRC prices below
192		4 Wire Analog - area B	PENDING	\$	2.78	See NRC prices below
						<u>'</u>
	##	4 Wire Analog - area C	PENDING	\$	3.62	See NRC prices below
194		4 Wire Analog - area D	PENDING	\$	3.75	See NRC prices below
195		2 Wire DSL - area B	PENDING	\$	2.86	See NRC prices below
196	##	2 Wire DSL - area C	PENDING	\$	2.97	See NRC prices below
197	##	2 Wire DSL - area D	PENDING	\$	3.00	See NRC prices below
198	##	4 Wire DSL - area B	PENDING	\$	2.78	See NRC prices below
	##	4 Wire DSL - area C	PENDING	\$	3.62	See NRC prices below
	##	4 Wire DSL - area D	PENDING	\$	3.75	See NRC prices below
	##	NID sub-loop element	1 21151110	Ť	5.70	
202		2 Wire Analog - area B	PENDING	\$	0.18	See NRC prices below
						-
203		2 Wire Analog - Area C	PENDING	\$	0.18	See NRC prices below
204		2 Wire Analog - area D	PENDING	\$	0.18	See NRC prices below
	##	4 Wire Analog - area B	PENDING	\$	0.35	See NRC prices below
206		4 Wire Analog - area C	PENDING	\$	0.33	See NRC prices below
207	##	4 Wire Analog - area D	PENDING	\$	0.33	See NRC prices below
208		2 Wire DSL - area B	PENDING	\$	0.18	See NRC prices below
209		2 Wire DSL - area C	PENDING	\$	0.18	See NRC prices below
210		2 Wire DSL - area D	PENDING	\$	0.18	See NRC prices below
						· · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · ·
211 212		4 Wire DSL - area B	PENDING	\$	0.35	See NRC prices below
	##	4 Wire DSL - area C	PENDING	\$	0.33	See NRC prices below

		_				Monthly		
	OHIO	- Generic	Rate Sheets	USOC		ecurring		curring
213			4 Wire DSL - area D	PENDING	\$	0.33	See NRC p	
214			2 Wire ISDN Compatible - area B	PENDING	\$	0.18	See NRC p	
	##		2 Wire ISDN Compatible - area C	PENDING	\$	0.18	See NRC p	
216	##		2 Wire ISDN Compatible - area D	PENDING	\$	0.18	See NRC p	
217	##		4 Wire DS1 Compatible - area B	PENDING		TBD	See NRC p	
218	##		4 Wire DS1 Compatible - area C	PENDING		TBD	See NRC p	
219			4 Wire DS1 Compatible - area D	PENDING		TBD	See NRC p	rices below
220	##		Non-Recurring Charges					
221	##		2-Wire Analog Sub-Loop	PENDING			\$ 217.57	
222	##		4-Wire Analog Sub-Loop	PENDING			\$ 218.54	
223	##		2-Wire xDSL Digital Sub-Loop	PENDING			\$ 250.83	
224	##		4-Wire xDSL Digital Sub-Loop	PENDING			\$ 255.11	
225	##		2-Wire ISDN Digital Sub-Loop	PENDING			\$ 278.37	
226			4-Wire DS1 Digital Sub-Loop	PENDING			\$ 470.27	
227	##		Service Order Charge					
228	##		Establish, per occasion	PENDING			\$ 16.23	
229	##	Sub-Loop	Line Connection Charge					
230	##		per occasion	PENDING	1		\$ 31.00	
231	I				1			
232	Cross (Connects			_			
233		2-Wire		CXCT2	\$	0.15	N/A	
234		4-Wire		CXCT4	\$	0.29	N/A	
235		DS1/LT1		CXCDX	\$	0.40	N/A	
236		DS3/LT3		CXC8X	\$	0.70	N/A	
237	##	DS3 C.O. C	Cross-Connect to Collocation	CXCBX	\$	30.54	N/A	
238								
239	<u>Dedicat</u>	ted Transpo						
240			Transport:					
241		DS1	Interoffice Mileage Termination - Per Point of Termination - All Zones	CZ4X1-X3	\$	14.79	N/A	
242			Interoffice Mileage - Per Mile - All Zones	1YZX1-X3	\$	1.64	N/A	
245		DS3	Interoffice Mileage Termination - Per Point of Termination - All Zones	CZ4W1-W3	\$	127.75	N/A	
246			Interoffice Mileage - Per Mile - All Zones	1YZB1-B3	\$	21.61	N/A	
247								
248	Multiple							
249		DS1 to Voi		QMVX1-X3	\$	279.80	N/A	
250		DS3 to DS	1	QM3X1-X3	\$	372.85	N/A	
251					-			
252	Dedica		ort Cross Connects	OVODV		0.40	N1/A	
253		DS1		CXCDX	\$	0.40	N/A	
254		DS3		CXCEX	\$	0.70	N/A	
255	Da dia a	T	ant Outland Factures & Franctions					
256	Dedica		ort Optional Features & Functions	01.00/4.00			A 400.00	
257		DS1	Clear Channel Capability - Per 1.544 Mbps Circuit Arranged	CLYX1-X3			\$ 402.28	
258	Dadias	ted Trenen	ant Installation & Decreament Charges					
	Dedica		ort Installation & Rearrangement Charges	00011/	1	NI/A	¢ 204.00	
260	1	DS1	Administration Charge - Per Order	ORCMX	1-	N/A	\$ 394.30	
261	1		Design & Central Office Connection Charge - Per Circuit	NRBCL	1-	N/A	\$ 624.17	
262	1	DCC	Carrier Connection Charge - Per Order	NRBBL	 	N/A	\$ 512.19	
263	1	DS3	Administration Charge - Per Order	ORCMX	 	N/A	\$ 299.28	
264	1		Design & Central Office Connection Charge - Per Circuit	NRBCL	 	N/A	\$ 663.29	
265	1		Carrier Connection Charge - Per Order	NRBBL	 	N/A	\$ 351.77	
266	Dork F	hor			1			
	Dark Fi		Interestina		1-			
268			Interoffice Dayly Fiber Intereffice Termination (Par Termination per Fiber)	HIVOV	φ.	75.70	N1/A	
269			Dark Fiber Interoffice Termination (Per Termination per Fiber)	ULYCX	\$	75.79	N/A	
270			Dark Fiber Interoffice Mileage (Per Fiber per Foot)	ULNCF	\$	0.00	N/A	
271			Dark Fiber Interoffice Cross Connect (Per Termination per Fiber)	UKCJX	\$	3.20	N/A	
272			er Request)	NESS	 	NI/A	ф 200 a=	
273			Dark Fiber Interoffice Transport - NRC	NR9D6	 	N/A	\$ 290.65	
274			ER (Per Fiber Strand)		 			
275			Administrative per Order		 	N1/2	• · · -	
276			Connect	NRB51	1	N/A	\$ 11.53	
277			Disconnect	NR9H2	<u> </u>	N/A	\$ 10.21	
278			Connect	NRB52	<u> </u>	N/A	\$ 343.23	
279			Disconnect	NR9H3	<u> </u>	N/A	\$ 90.67	
			Dark Fiber Interoffice Transport - NRC		<u> </u>			
			Connect	NRB54		N/A	\$ 414.95	
280 281					_			
			Disconnect	NR9H5		N/A	\$ 160.42	

			September 12, 2007	_				
	01110	0	Data Chasta	11000		onthly	Non Bossesia	
	OHIO	- Generic Modificati	Rate Sheets	USOC	Re	curring	Non-F	Recurring
285			ons Idifications of Existing Facilities Charge	N3RUE		N/A	ICB	
286		Koutine wic	diffications of Existing Facilities Charge	NSKOL		IN/A	ЮВ	
	LNP							
288		al Number P	ortability	NSR		\$0.00	N/A	
289			nt to FCC Current Tariff #2, Section 4 effective from June 1, 2004 and shall cease	billing		·		
290			ctober 1, 2004.					
291	Mainten	ance of Ser	vice Charge	VRP		N/A	\$ 71.00	1
292								
	OTHER	7						
294	##	Directory A						
295			Directory Assistance, per call	OPEN	\$	0.40	N/A	
296			National Directory Assistance (NDA), per call	OPEN	\$	0.65	N/A	
297			Reverse Directory Assistance (RDA), per call	OPEN	\$	0.65	N/A	
298 299			Business Category Search (BCS), per call Directory Assistance Call Completion (DACC), per call	OPEN	\$	0.65 0.15	N/A N/A	
300			Directory Assistance Can Completion (DACC), per can	OPEN	Ψ	0.13	IN/A	
301			OS/DA Automated Call Greeting and References / Rates					
302	##		Branding - Other - Initial/Subsequent Load, per switch	OPEN		N/A	\$ 1,800.00	1
	##		Brand and Reference/Rate Look Up, per OS/DA call	OPEN	\$	0.03	N/A	
304	##		Branding - Facility Based - Initial/Subsequent Load					
305	##		- Branding, per trunk group	OPEN		N/A	\$ 800.00	1
306	##		Rate Reference - Initial Load, per state, per OCN	OPEN		N/A	\$ 5,000.00	1
307	##		Rate Reference - Subsequent Load, per state, per OCN	OPEN		N/A	\$ 1,500.00	1
808								
309		Operator S						
310			Fully Automated Call Processing, per call	OPEN	\$	0.15	N/A	
311			Operator Assisted Call Processing - All Types (including Busy Line Verify [BLV] and BLV/Emergency Interrupt [BLV/I]), per work second	OPEN	\$	0.03	N/A	
312			BEV/Emergency interrupt [BEV/I]), per work second					
313	##	DA Listing	Liscense					
314		Drt Liothig	Option #1 Full File (all states inclusive) Non-Billable Release (no query charges)					
	##		- per listing for initial load	OPEN		N/A	\$ 0.040)
316			- per listing for subsequent updates	OPEN		N/A	\$ 0.060	
317	##		Option #2 Full File (all states inclusive) Billable Release					
318	##		- per listing for initial load	OPEN		N/A	\$ 0.020)
319	##		- per listing for subsequent updates	OPEN		N/A	\$ 0.030)
320	##		- per usage/query	OPEN		N/A	\$ 0.020)
321	##		Option #3 Pick & Choose (by state) Non-billable Release (no query charges)					
322	##		- per listing for initial load	OPEN		N/A	\$ 0.050	
323	##		- per listing for subsequent updates	OPEN		N/A	\$ 0.060)
324	##		Option #4 Pick & Choose (by state) Billable Release	00511				
325			- per listing for initial load	OPEN		N/A	\$ 0.020	
326 327	##		- per listing for subsequent updates	OPEN		N/A	\$ 0.030 \$ 0.020	
328	##		- per usage/query	OPEN		N/A	\$ 0.020	,
329	Ancillar	rv Message	Billing Compensation (Per Message)	OPEN	\$	0.03	N/A	
330			Non Intercompany Settlement (NICS) Billing Charge (Per Message)	Not Applicable	\$	0.05	14/21	
331			. , , , , , , , , , , , , , , , , , , ,	, , , , , , , , , , , ,				
	Structu	re Access	Poles & Ducts		Aı	nnually		
333			achment/yr.)* ##	OPEN	\$	2.36		
334		Per Foot Co	onduit Occupancy Fees ##					
335		Full Duct (<u> </u>	OPEN	\$	0.94		
336		Half Duct		OPEN	\$	0.47		
337		Application		OPEN	Ť	5.17	\$ 200.00	
338			ed Attachment Fee per Pole	OI LIV			\$ 500.00	
339			ed Occupancy Fee per Conduit Foot				\$ 50.00	
340			not of usable space, or fraction thereof, occupied and (2) each				55.00	
	, ,							
			of space, or fraction thereof, rendered unusable by the attachment's presence.	21				
		· · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · ·	nd conduit license fees are for a period of one year from January 1 thru December	٥١,				
343			2005 and billable semi-annually in advance in January and July of each year.					
344	inew rate	es will de co	ommunicated to CLEC no later than November 1st for the succeeding year					
345	Emarro	nov Norre	or Sarvina Access	 	-			
346 347			er Service Access ve Router Interconnection					
/ 4ر			Ve Router Interconnection I DS1 Interface	USAGE	\$	336.44	\$ 759.98	
2/10			O installed	USAGE		336.44 N/A	\$ 759.98 \$ 364.69	
	1		O motaned	UUAGE		: N/ /*\	υ 304.0°	1
349			hannel Interface	F\/Gqx)
348 349 350 351		- Analog C	hannel Interface	EVG9X	\$	28.72	\$ 436.62	2

			September 12, 2007	<u> </u>		Monthly		
Line	оню	- Generic	Rate Sheets	usoc		ecurring	Non-Re	curring
353			Routing File (CD-ROM)	USAGE	\$	25.82		
354		911 Select	ve Router Switch Administration					
355		- Per Sele	ctive Router	USAGE	\$	5.55	\$ 2,645.15	
356								
357	TRANS	IT SERVIC						
358			Tandem Switching per MOU	USAGE	\$	0.004587		
359			Tandem Transport per MOU	USAGE	\$	0.000226		
360			Tandem Transport Facility per MOU	USAGE	\$	0.000188		
361								
362	INITED	CADDIED	COMPENSATION					
363 364			II ISP-Bound and Section 251(b)(5) Traffic as per FCC 01-131,	USAGE	\$	0.0007		
365		per MOU	in 13F-Bound and Section 231(b)(3) Trainic as per FCC 01-131,	USAGE	Ф	0.0007		
366		per woo						
	##	Rate elem	ents not included in TELRIC order					
	##		nly to the extent required by PUCO 7/11/02 order in 96-922-TP-UNC and	1 00 1260 TD ATA				
368 369	/1/		apply to pre-existing UNE-P Migrations. This Non-Recurring Charge is		1 6 1	Nam LINE D	Decidential DOT	·c
370			ons. Per and only to the extent required by PUCO 7/11/02 order in 96-					3
370 371			and subject to AT&T Ohio reservation of rights pertaining to and subje					
371 372			rther PUCO action, or other change of law. The Parties also acknowle				,	
373			true-up or true-down pending PUCO established rates.	and agree mar m		raits S	or ioidi aic	
		Janjoot 10	and ap 31 trad down ponding 1 000 colubnolicu rates.		F	ESALE	RESALE	
374	RESA	LE				COUNTS	DISCOUNTS	
					<u></u>		NON-	
375	BUSINE	ESS			RE	CURRING	RECURRING	
376			CHANGE SERVICE					
377		Business 1		RESALE		20.29%	20.29%	
78		Business -	Measured	RESALE		20.29%	20.29%	
79		Customer (Operated Pay Telephone (COPT)	RESALE		N/A	20.29%	
80								
81		EXPANDE	D LOCAL CALLING					
382		Extended A	Area Service	RESALE		20.29%	20.29%	
383								
384		VERTICAL	SERVICES					
385		Anonymou	s Call Rejection	RESALE		20.29%	20.29%	
386		Repeat Dia	ling (Auto Redial)	RESALE		20.29%	20.29%	
887		Repeat Dia	lling-Per Use (Auto Redial - Usage Sensitive)	RESALE		20.29%	20.29%	
388		Call Blocke	er e e e e e e e e e e e e e e e e e e	RESALE		20.29%	20.29%	
389		Call Forwa	<u> </u>	RESALE		20.29%	20.29%	
390			rding - Busy Line	RESALE		20.29%	20.29%	
391			rding - Busy Line/Don't Answer	RESALE		20.29%	20.29%	
392			rding - Don't Answer	RESALE		20.29%	20.29%	
393			CallBack (Call Return)	RESALE		20.29%	20.29%	
394			CallBack-Per Use (Call Return - Usage Sensitive)	RESALE		20.29%	20.29%	
395		Call Trace		RESALE		20.29%	20.29%	
96		Call Waitin		RESALE		20.29%	20.29%	
97			/ithName (Calling Name)	RESALE		20.29%	20.29%	
398		,	Calling Number)	RESALE	 	20.29%	20.29%	
99			Service -1 (Personalized Ring -1 Dependent Number)	RESALE	-	20.29%	20.29%	
00			Service -2 (Personalized Ring - 2 Dependent Numbers)	RESALE	-	20.29%	20.29%	
01			cess to Call Forwarding (Grandfathered)	RESALE RESALE	-	0.00% 0.00%	0.00% 0.00%	
02			all Forwarding Call Forwarding (Simultaneous Call Forwarding)	RESALE	-	20.29%	20.29%	
03			Call Forwarding (Simultaneous Call Forwarding) Ill Forwarding-Per Feature	RESALE		20.29%	20.29%	
05			state, Interexchange	RESALE		20.29%	20.29%	
.06		RCF, Intras	<u> </u>	RESALE		20.29%	20.29%	
07			state, International	RESALE		20.29%	20.29%	
08			state, Interexchange	RESALE		20.29%	20.29%	
09		RCF to 800	, ,	RESALE		20.29%	20.29%	
10		RCF Additi		RESALE		20.29%	20.29%	
11		Speed Call		RESALE	1	20.29%	20.29%	
12		Speed Call	v	RESALE		20.29%	20.29%	
13		Three Way		RESALE		20.29%	20.29%	
14		Call Screen	-	RESALE		20.29%	20.29%	
115		Busy Line	v	RESALE		20.29%	20.29%	
		Alternate A		RESALE		20.29%	20.29%	
			Vaiting - Tone	RESALE		20.29%	20.29%	
416 417								
116 117		Easy Call		RESALE		20.29%	20.29%	
116		Easy Call	ber Service	RESALE RESALE		20.29% 20.29%	20.29% 20.29%	

_ine OHIO 421		Rate Sheets Number Delivery Service	USOC RESALE	Monthly Recurring 20.29%	Non-Recurring
122	Traine and	Tambér Bennery Cernico	1120/122	20:20 / 0	20.2070
23	DID				
24	DID		RESALE	20.29%	20.29%
25					
26	TRUNKS				
127	Trunk		RESALE	20.29%	20.29%
128					
129	AIN				
430		Networking	RESALE	20.29%	20.29%
131		Referral Message Service (Disaster Routing Service)	RESALE	20.29%	20.29%
432		Switch Alternate Routing (ANSAR)	RESALE	20.29%	20.29%
433	AT&T Ohio	Customer Location Alternate Routing (ACLAR)	RESALE	20.29%	20.29%
434	OTHER				
435		and One done	DECALE	0.000/	0.000/
436		ered Services s (Greater than 90 days)	RESALE	0.00%	0.00%
437		<u> </u>	RESALE RESALE	20.29% 20.29%	20.29% 20.29%
438		e (Business)			
439 440	TouchTone	; (Trulik)	RESALE	20.29%	20.29%
141	Data Servi	ices			
142		nernet Metropolitan Area Network (GigaMAN)	RESALE	20.29%	20.29%
443	PBX Trunk		RESALE	20.29%	20.29%
444		ce Optical Network (MON)	RESALE	20.29%	20.29%
445	OCn-PTP		RESALE	20.29%	20.29%
446	ADTS-E		RESALE	20.29%	20.29%
447	DS0		RESALE	20.29%	20.29%
448	DS1		RESALE	20.29%	20.29%
449	DS3		RESALE	20.29%	20.29%
450	- 30		. 120/122	20.2070	20.20,0
451	ISDN				
452	ISDN		RESALE	20.29%	20.29%
453					
454	DIRECTO	RY ASSISTANCE / OPERATOR SERVICES			
455	Local Oper	rator Assistance Service	RESALE	20.29%	N/A
456	Local Direc	ctory Assistance	RESALE	20.29%	N/A
457					
458		National Directory Assistance (NDA), per call	OPEN	\$ 0.65	N/A
459		Reverse Directory Assistance (RDA), per call		\$ 0.65	
460		Business Category Search (BCS), per call	OPEN	\$ 0.65	N/A
461		Directory Assistance Call Completion (DACC), per call	OPEN	\$ 0.15	N/A
462					
463	OS/DA Au	tomated Call Greeting and References / Rates			
464		Other - Initial/Subsequent Load, per switch		N/A	\$ 1,800.00
465	Branding a	nd Reference/Rate Look Up, per OS/DA call		\$ 0.03	
466		rence - Initial Load, per state, per OCN		N/A	\$ 5,000.00
467	Rate Refer	ence - Subsequent Load, per state, per OCN		N/A	\$ 1,500.00
468					
469	TOLL				
470	TOLL		RESALE	20.29%	20.29%
471					
172		L TOLL CALLING PLANS			
473	Optional To	oll Calling Plans	RESALE	20.29%	20.29%
474	05::===	(DLEVAR)			
475		(PLEXAR)			60.000
476 477	CENTREX		RESALE	20.29%	20.29%
477	CENTREX	ACS AT&T Ohio CENTREX Network Manager	RESALE	0.00%	0.00%
478 470	DDIVATE !	INE			
179 180	PRIVATE		DECALE	20.0004	20.2007
180	Analog Pri	vate Lines e Channel Services	RESALE	20.29%	20.29% 20.29%
481 482	Private Lin	e Channel Services	RESALE	20.29%	20.29%
183	DENCE			<u>RESALE</u> DISCOUNTS	
	JENGE	I		<u>DIGCOUNTS</u>	NON-
484	LOCAL F	(CHANGE SERVICE		RECURRING	RECURRING
485	Life Line		RESALE	0.00%	0.00%
486	Residence	1 Party	RESALE	20.29%	20.29%
487	Residence		RESALE	20.29%	20.29%
488					
189	EVDANDE	D LOCAL CALLING			

. 1			Monthly	
ine OHIO	- Generic Rate Sheets	USOC	Recurring	Non-Recurring
90	Extended Area Service	RESALE	20.29%	20.29%
91 92	VERTICAL SERVICES			
93	Anonymous Call Rejection	RESALE	20.29%	20.29%
)4	Repeat Dialing (Auto Redial)	RESALE	20.29%	20.29%
95	Repeat Dialing -Per Use (Auto Redial - Usage Sensitive)	RESALE	20.29%	20.29%
96	Call Blocker	RESALE	20.29%	20.29%
97	Call Forwarding	RESALE	20.29%	20.29%
98	Call Forwarding - Busy Line	RESALE	20.29%	20.29%
99	Call Forwarding - Busy Line/Don't Answer	RESALE	20.29%	20.29%
00	Call Forwarding - Don't Answer	RESALE	20.29%	20.29%
01	Automatic Call-Back (Call Return)	RESALE	20.29%	20.29%
02	Automatic Call-Back Per Use (Call Return - Usage Sensitive)	RESALE	20.29%	20.29%
503	Call Trace	RESALE	20.29%	20.29%
504	Call Waiting	RESALE	20.29%	20.29%
505	Caller ID with Name (Calling Name)	RESALE	20.29%	20.29%
506	Caller ID (Calling Number)	RESALE	20.29%	20.29%
507	Multi-Ring Service - 1 (Personalized Ring- 1 dependent number)	RESALE	20.29%	20.29%
808	Multi-Ring Service - 2 (Personalized Ring - 2 dependent numbers - 1st dependent number)	RESALE	20.29%	20.29%
09	Remote Access to Call Forwarding (GF)	RESALE	0.00%	0.00%
10	RCF, Interstate, Interexchange	RESALE	20.29%	20.29%
11	RCF, Intrastate	RESALE	20.29%	20.29%
12	RCF, Interstate, International	RESALE	20.29%	20.29%
13	RCF, Intrastate, Interexchange	RESALE	20.29%	20.29%
514	RCF to 800	RESALE	20.29%	20.29%
15	RCF Additional	RESALE	20.29%	20.29%
16	Selective Call Forwarding	RESALE	20.29%	20.29%
517	Speed Calling 8	RESALE	20.29%	20.29%
518	Three Way Calling	RESALE	20.29%	20.29%
519	Call Screening	RESALE	20.29%	20.29%
520	Busy Line Transfer	RESALE	20.29%	20.29%
521	Alternate Answer	RESALE	20.29%	20.29%
522	Message Waiting - Tone	RESALE	20.29%	20.29%
523	Easy Call	RESALE	20.29%	20.29%
524	AT&T Ohio Privacy Manager	RESALE	20.29%	20.29%
525	Name and Number Delivery Service	RESALE	20.29%	20.29%
526	ICON			
527	ISDN	DEONIE	00.000/	00.000/
528 529	ISDN	RESALE	20.29%	20.29%
	OTHER			
530 531	OTHER			
532	Grandfathered Services	RESALE	0.00%	0.00%
533	Promotions (Greater than 90 Days)	RESALE	20.29%	20.29%
34	TouchTone	RESALE	20.29%	20.29%
35	Home Services Packages	RESALE	20.29%	20.29%
536	Sorrious radiages	T.LO/TLL	20.2370	20.2070
537	TOLL		1	
38				
39	Custom and Dedicated 800 Service (Home 800)	RESALE	20.29%	20.29%
540	IntraLATA MTS	RESALE	20.29%	20.29%
41	900/976 Call Blocking (900/976 Call Restriction)	RESALE	20.29%	20.29%
42	976 (976 Information Delivery Service)	RESALE	20.29%	20.29%
643	Access Services (See Current Access Tariff)	RESALE	0%	0%
44	Additional Directory Listings	RESALE	20.29%	20.29%
645	Carrier Disconnect Service (Company Initiated Suspension Service)	RESALE	20.29%	20.29%
46	Connection Services	RESALE	20.29%	20.29%
547	Premise Services/Line Backer (Maintenance of Service Charges)	RESALE	0%	0%
48	Shared Tenant Service	RESALE	0%	0%
49	Toll Restriction	RESALE	20.29%	20.29%
50	Restoral of Service Charge	RESALE	0%	0%
51		-		
	ronic Billing Information Data (daily usage)	RESALE	\$0.00	
	message			
554				
	I disconnect Report (LDR)			
	WTN	RESALE	\$0.00	
57				
	Connection Charge			
59 Comp	olex (Residence)	RESALE		20.29%
		RESALE		20.29%

			Monthly	
Line OF	HIO - Generic Rate Sheets	USOC	Recurring	Non-Recurring
561 Si	imple (Residence)	RESALE		20.29%
562 Si	imple (Business)	RESALE		20.29%
563				
564 S e	ervice Order/Service Request Charge			
565 Co	omplex (Residence)	RESALE		20.29%
566 Co	omplex (Business)	RESALE		20.29%
567 Si	imple (Residence)	RESALE		20.29%
568 Si	imple (Business)	RESALE		20.29%
569				
570 No	on-Electronic (Manual) Service Order Charge			
571 Cc	omplex (Residence)	RESALE		\$ 9.02
572 Cc	omplex (Business)	RESALE		\$ 9.02
573 Si	imple (Residence)	RESALE		\$ 9.02
574 Siı	imple (Business)	RESALE		\$ 9.02

_			April 24, 2007			
	A	В	С	D	E Current Monthly	F Current Non-
1	Line	Product Type	Rate Element Description	USOC	Recurring Rate	Recurring Rate (Initial)
2	1 2	CLEC-PROVISIONED FACILITIES & EQUIPMENT: CAGED REAL ESTATE				
4	3	Site Conditioning	Per Sq. Ft. of space used by CLEC	S8FWB		\$9.28
5	4	Safety & Security	Per Sq. Ft. of space used by CLEC	S8F4N		\$19.56
6	5	Floor Space Usage	Per Sq. Ft. of space used by CLEC	S8F4L	\$5.97	
8	6 7	COMMON SYSTEMS Common Systems - Cage	Per Sq. Ft. of space used by CLEC	S8F4A	\$0.44	\$59.86
9	8	PLANNING	Tel Sq. Ft. or space used by CLLC	301 4A	ψ0.44	ψ39.00
10	9	Planning - Central Office	Per Sq. Ft. of space used by CLEC	S8GCA	\$0.09	
11	10	Planning	Per Request	NRFCD		\$5,244.43
12	11 12	Planning - Subsequent Inter. Cabling Planning - Subsequent Power Cabling	Per Request Per Request	NRFCE NRFCF		\$2,267.0 ² \$2,306.10
14	13	Planning - Subs. Inter./Power Cabling	Per Request	NRFCG		\$2,884.60
15	14	Planning - Non-Standard	Per Request	NRFCH		\$1,436.00
16	15	POWER PROVISIONING				
17 18	16 17	Power Panel:	Per Power Penal (CLEC Provided)	NONE		
19	18	50 Amp	Per Power Panel (CLEC Provided) Per Power Panel (CLEC Provided)	NONE		
20	19	Power Cable and Infrastructure:	- 1. 1. 1. 1. 1. (SEE 0. 1. SYNOOD)	HONE		1
21	20	Power Cable Rack	Per Four Power Cables or Quad	NONE		
22	21	2-10 Amp Feeds	Per 2-10 Amp Power Feeds (CLEC Provided)	C1F31	\$0.25	
23 24	22 23	2-20 Amp Feeds 2-30 Amp Feeds	Per 2-20 Amp Power Feeds (CLEC Provided) Per 2-30 Amp Power Feeds (CLEC Provided)	S8GF1 C1F32	\$0.25 \$0.25	
25	24	2-40 Amp Feeds	Per 2-40 Amp Power Feeds (CLEC Provided)	C1F32	\$0.25	
26	25	2-50 Amp Feeds	Per 2-50 Amp Power Feeds (CLEC Provided)	S8GF2	\$0.25	
27	26	2-100 Amp Feeds	Per 2-100 Amp Power Feeds (CLEC Provided)	S8GF3	\$0.25	\$48.23
28	27	Equipment Grounding:				
29 30	28 29	Ground Cable Placement DC POWER AMPERAGE CHARGE	Per Sq. Ft. of space used by CLEC	S8FCR	\$0.03	\$0.92
31	30	HVAC	Per 10 Amps	S8GCS	\$14.62	
32	31	Per Amp	Per Amp	S8GCR	\$10.61	
33	32	FIBER CABLE PLACEMENT				
34	33	Central Office:				
35 36	34 35	Fiber Cable Entrance Conduit	Per Fiber Cable Sheath (CLEC Vendor Pulls Cable) Per Fiber Cable Sheath	S8FQ9 S8FW5	\$4.85 \$8.76	
37	36	MISCELLANEOUS & OPTIONAL COST:	Per Fiber Cable Siteatif	30FW3	\$0.70	
38	37	MISCELLANEOUS COSTS				
39	38	Timing Lead (1 pair per circuit)	Per Linear Foot, Per pair	S8F45	\$0.08	
40	39	Bits Timing	Based on two (2) leads per circuit	S8FQT	\$3.58	
41	40 41	Space Availability Report Security Access / ID Cards	Per Premise Per Five Cards	NRFCQ NRFCM		\$168.0 ² \$123.35
43	42	Security Access / ID Cards/Expedite	Per Five Cards	NRFCN		\$203.35
44	43	CAGE COMMON COSTS				
45	44	AC Circuit Placement	Per Sq. Ft. (CLEC provides cage)	NRL6O		\$5.29
46	45	INTERCONNECTION COSTS:				
47	46 47	ILEC TO CLEC CONNECTION Voice Grade Arrangement	100 Copper Pairs (CLEC provides cable)	S8F48	\$3.86	\$156.02
49		Voice Grade Arrangement	100 Shielded Pairs (CLEC provides cable)	S8FWU	\$3.86	
50	49	DS1 Arrangement - DCS	28 DS1 (CLEC provides cable)	S8FQM	\$295.42	
51	50	DS1 Arrangement - DSX	28 DS1 (CLEC provides cable)	S8F46	\$6.07	
52 53	51 52	DS3 Arrangement - DCS DS3 Arrangement - DSX	1 DS3 (CLEC provides cable) 1 DS3 (CLEC provides cable)	S8F47 S8FQN	\$115.30 \$5.69	
54	53	Fiber Arrangement	12 Fiber Pairs (CLEC provides cable)	S8FQR	\$3.58	
55	54	CLEC TO CLEC CONNECTION				
56	55	Cable Racking and Hole for Optical	Per Cable	S8GFE	\$0.82	
57	56	Cable Racking and Hole for DS1	Per Cable	S8GFF	\$0.57	
58 59	57 58	Cable Racking and Hole for DS3 Route Design	Per Cable	S8GFG NRFCX	\$0.50	\$424.88
60	59	Connection for DS1	Per 28 Circuits (CLEC provides cable)	S8GFH	\$0.18	
61	60	Connection for DS3	Per Circuit (CLEC provides cable)	S8GFJ	\$0.12	
62	61	Connection for Optical	Per Cable (CLEC provides cable)	S8GFK	\$0.31	
63	62	TIME SENSITIVE ACTIVITIES				
64 65	63 64	PRE-VISITS Colloc. Ser. Mgr 2nd Level	Per 1/4 Hour	NRFCR		\$23.23
66	65	Comm. Tech - Craft	Per 1/4 Hour	NRFCS		\$19.60
67	66	CO Manager - 1st Level	Per 1/4 Hour	NRFCT		\$19.72
68	67	Floor Space Planning - 1st Level	Per 1/4 Hour	NRFCU		\$19.24
69 70	68 69	CONSTRUCTION VISITS Project Manager - 1et Level	Per 1/4 Hour	NRFCV		\$19.24
71	70	Project Manager - 1st Level Colloc. Ser. Mgr 2nd Level	Per 1/4 Hour	NRFCZ		\$19.22 \$23.23
72	71	Solida So		MINI OL		Ψ20.23
73 74	72 73	AT&T-PROVISIONED FACILITIES & EQUIPMENT: CAGED REAL ESTATE				
75	73	Site Conditioning	Per Sq. Ft. of space used by CLEC	S8GCE		\$9.28
76	75	Safety & Security	Per Sq. Ft. of space used by CLEC	S8GCF		\$19.56
, ,		Floor Space Usage	Per Sq. Ft. of space used by CLEC	S8GCD	\$5.97	

			April 24, 2007			
	A	В	С	D	E Current Monthly Recurring	F Current Non- Recurring Rate
1	Line		Rate Element Description	USOC	Rate	(Initial)
78 79	77 78		Per Sq. Ft. of space used by CLEC	S8GCG	\$0.44	\$59.86
80	79		r er sq. r t. or space used by CLLC	30000	ψ0.44	ψ39.00
81	80	<u> </u>	Per Sq. Ft. of space used by CLEC	S8GCA	\$0.09	\$7.55
82 83	81 82	Planning Planning - Subsequent Inter. Cabling	Per Request Per Request	NRFCD NRFCE		\$5,244.43 \$2,267.04
84	83		Per Request	NRFCF		\$2,306.10
85	84	Planning - Subs. Inter./Power Cabling	Per Request	NRFCG		\$2,884.60
86 87	85 86	Ü	Per Request	NRFCH		\$1,436.00
88	87	Power Panel:				
89	88		Per Power Panel	S8GC8	\$15.77	\$3,079.47
90	89	-	Per Power Panel	S8GC9	\$18.75	\$3,659.46
91 92	90	Power Cable and Infrastructure: 2-10 Amp Feeds	Per 2-10 Amp Power Feeds	C1F3A	\$5.83	\$1,378.83
93	92		Per 2-20 Amp Power Feeds	S8GCU	\$7.74	\$1,570.84
94	93	'	Per 2-30 Amp Power Feeds	C1F3B	\$8.35	\$1,700.70
95 96	94 95	-	Per 2-40 Amp Power Feeds Per 2-50 Amp Power Feeds	C1F3C S8GCV	\$8.96 \$9.57	\$1,830.56 \$1,954.85
97	96		Per 2-100 Amp Power Feeds	S8GCW	\$11.39	\$2,344.44
98	97	Equipment Grounding:	·			
99 100	98		Per Sq. Ft. of space used by CLEC	S8GDA	\$0.03	\$0.92
100	100		Per 10 Amps	S8GCS	\$14.62	
102	101	Per Amp	Per Amp	S8GCR	\$10.61	
103		FIBER CABLE PLACEMENT				
104	103		Per Fiber Cable Sheath	S8GDE	\$4.85	\$1,619.88
106		Entrance Conduit to Vault	Per Fiber Cable Sheath	S8GDD	\$8.76	ψ.,σ.σ.σσ
107		MISCELLANEOUS & OPTIONAL COST:				
108		MISCELLANEOUS COSTS Timing Lead (1 pair per circuit)	Per Linear Foot, Per pair	S8GEK	\$0.08	\$14.81
110		Bits Timing	Based on two (2) leads per circuit	S8GEJ	\$3.58	\$698.82
111	110	Space Availability Report	Per Premise	NRFCQ		\$168.04
112		Security Access / ID Cards	Per Five Cards Per Five Cards	NRFCM NRFCN		\$123.35 \$203.35
113		Security Access / ID Cards/Expedite CAGE COMMON COSTS	Per Five Cards	NRFCN		\$203.33
115	114	Cage Preparation	Per Sq. Ft. of space used by CLEC	S8GCH	\$0.27	\$19.70
116		INTERCONNECTION COSTS:				
117		Voice Grade Arrangement	100 Copper Pairs	S8GD4	\$4.92	\$1,027.16
119	118	Voice Grade Arrangement	100 Shielded Pairs	S8GD5	\$4.92	\$1,027.16
120		DS1 Arrangement - DCS	28 DS1	S8GDK	\$297.44	\$3,613.06
121 122		DS1 Arrangement - DSX DS3 Arrangement - DCS	28 DS1 1 DS3	S8GDP S8GDV	\$9.79 \$115.58	\$1,346.48 \$2,181.58
123		DS3 Arrangement - DSX	1 DS3	S8GDZ	\$7.14	\$603.89
124		Fiber Arrangement	12 Fiber Pairs (24 Fiber strands)	S8GED	\$6.55	\$1,779.78
125		CLEC TO CLEC CONNECTION Cable Racking and Hole for Optical	Per Cable	S8GFE	\$0.82	
127		Cable Racking and Hole for DS1	Per Cable	S8GFF	\$0.57	
128	127	Cable Racking and Hole for DS3	Per Cable	S8GFG	\$0.50	A .
129		Route Design Connection for DS1	Per 28 Circuits	NRFCX S8GFC	\$1.41	\$424.88 \$982.35
131		Connection for DS3	Per Circuit	S8GFD	\$1.30	\$433.86
132		Connection for Optical (Fiber)	Per Cable	S8GFB	\$1.38	\$1,404.07
133 134	_	TIME SENSITIVE ACTIVITIES PRE-VISITS				
135		Colloc. Ser. Mgr 2nd Level	Per 1/4 Hour	NRFCR		\$23.23
136	135	Comm. Tech - Craft	Per 1/4 Hour	NRFCS		\$19.60
137		CO Manager - 1st Level	Per 1/4 Hour	NRFCT		\$19.72
138		Floor Space Planning - 1st Level CONSTRUCTION VISITS	Per 1/4 Hour	NRFCU		\$19.24
140		Project Manager - 1st Level	Per 1/4 Hour	NRFCV		\$19.24
141	140		Per 1/4 Hour	NRFCZ		\$23.23
142		CLEC-PROVISIONED FACILITIES & EQUIPMENT:				
143 144		CAGELESS REAL ESTATE				
145		Site Conditioning	Per Frame (Standard Bay=10 sq ft)	S8FWC		\$92.81
146	145	Safety & Security	Per Frame (Standard Bay=10 sq ft)	S8FWG		\$195.57
147 148		Floor Space Usage COMMON SYSTEMS	Per Frame (Standard Bay=10 sq ft)	S8F9C	\$64.21	
148		Common Systems - Cageless	Per Frame (Standard Bay=10 sq ft)	S8FWE	\$9.35	\$760.45
150	149	PLANNING	, , ,			
151		Planning - Central Office	Per Frame (Standard Bay=10 sq ft)	S8GCB	\$1.13	\$75.54
152		Planning Planning - Subsequent Inter. Cabling	Per Request Per Request	NRFCJ NRFCE		\$4,601.93 \$2,267.04
153	152					

			April 24, 2007			
	Α	В	С	D	Е	F
					Current	
					Monthly	Current Non-
					Recurring	Recurring Rate
1	Line	Product Type	Rate Element Description	USOC	Rate	(Initial)
155		Planning - Subs. Inter./Power Cabling	Per Request	NRFCG	Nate	\$2,884.60
		Planning - Non-Standard	Per Request	NRFCH		\$1,436.00
156			Per Request	NKFCH		\$1,430.00
157		POWER PROVISIONING				
158		Power Panel:				
159		50 Amp	Per Power Panel (CLEC Provided)	NONE		
160	159	200 Amp	Per Power Panel (CLEC Provided)	NONE		
161	160	Power Cable and Infrastructure:				
162	161	Power Cable Rack	Per Four Power Cables or Quad	NONE		
163	162	2-10 Amp Feeds	Per 2-10 Amp Power Feeds (CLEC Provided)	C1F34	\$0.25	\$48.23
164	163	2-20 Amp Feeds	Per 2-20 Amp Power Feeds (CLEC Provided)	S8GF1	\$0.25	\$48.23
165		2-30 Amp Feeds	Per 2-30 Amp Power Feeds (CLEC Provided)	C1F35	\$0.25	
166		2-40 Amp Feeds	Per 2-40 Amp Power Feeds (CLEC Provided)	C1F36	\$0.25	·
167		2-50 Amp Feeds	Per 2-50 Amp Power Feeds (CLEC Provided)	S8GF2	\$0.25	
168		2-100 Amp Feeds	Per 2-100 Amp Power Feeds (CLEC Provided)	S8GF3	\$0.25	
			Per 2-100 Amp Power Feeds (CLEC Provided)	38GF3	\$0.25	Φ40.23
169	168	Equipment Grounding:	5 -		A0.00	A1= 00
170		Ground Cable Placement	Per Frame	S8GDB	\$0.33	\$15.32
171		DC POWER AMPERAGE CHARGE				
172		HVAC	Per 10 Amps	S8GCS	\$14.62	
173		Per Amp	Per Amp	S8GCR	\$10.61	
174	173	CEV, HUT & Cabinets	Per 2 inch mounting space	S8GCT	\$1.27	
175		FIBER CABLE PLACEMENT	- '			
176		Central Office:				
177		Fiber Cable	Per Fiber Cable Sheath (CLEC Vendor Pulls Cable)	S8FQ9	\$4.85	\$809.13
178		Entrance Conduit	Per Fiber Cable Sheath	S8FW5	\$8.76	
179		CEV, HUT & Cabinets:	1 of Fiber Oabic Official	501 113	ψ0.70	1
			Par Fiber Cable Cheeth	COODII		фго го
180		Fiber Cable Placement	Per Fiber Cable Sheath	S8GDH	00.01	\$53.58
181		Entrance Conduit	Per Fiber Cable Sheath	S8GDJ	\$2.61	
182		MISCELLANEOUS & OPTIONAL COST:				
183		MISCELLANEOUS COSTS				
184		Timing Lead (1 pair per circuit)	Per Linear Foot, Per pair	S8F45	\$0.08	
185	184	Bits Timing	Based on two (2) leads per circuit	S8FQT	\$3.58	\$698.82
186	185	Space Availability Report	Per Premise	NRFCQ		\$168.04
187		Security Access / ID Cards	Per Five Cards	NRFCM		\$123.35
188		Security Access / ID Cards/Expedite	Per Five Cards	NRFCN		\$203.35
189		CAGELESS / POT BAY OPTIONS	1 31 1170 04143			\$200.00
190		Standard Equipment Bay	Each (CLEC Provided)	NONE		
191		Non-Standard Cabinet Bay	Each (CLEC Provided)	NONE		
192		VF/DS0 Termination Panel	Each (CLEC Provided)	NONE		
193		VF/DS0 Termination Module	Each (CLEC Provided)	NONE		
194		DDP-1 Panel	Each (CLEC Provided)	NONE		
195		DDP-1 Jack Access Card	Each (CLEC Provided)	NONE		
196		DS3/STS-1 Interconnect Panel	Each (CLEC Provided)	NONE		
197	196	DS3 Interconnect Module	Each (CLEC Provided)	NONE		
198	197	Fiber Optic Splitter Panel	Each (CLEC Provided)	NONE		
199	198	Fiber Termination Dual Module	Each (CLEC Provided)	NONE		
200	199	CEV, HUT, CABINET	,			
201		24 Foot CEV	2 Inch Mounting Space	S8GE3	\$1.64	
202		16 Foot CEV	2 Inch Mounting Space	S8GE4	\$1.77	
203		Maxi-Hut	2 Inch Mounting Space	S8GE1	\$0.77	
203		Mini-Hut	2 Inch Mounting Space 2 Inch Mounting Space	S8GE2	\$1.33	
205		Large Cabinet	2 Inch Mounting Space 2 Inch Mounting Space	S8GEX	\$1.63	
206		Medium Cabinet	2 Inch Mounting Space	S8GEY	\$2.19	
207		Small Cabinet	2 Inch Mounting Space	S8GEZ	\$3.29	
208		INTERCONNECTION COSTS:				
209		ILEC TO CLEC CONNECTION	1000			*
210		Voice Grade Arrangement	100 Copper Pairs (CLEC provides cable)	S8F3E	\$3.86	
					\$3.86	
211		Voice Grade Arrangement	100 Shielded Pairs (CLEC provides cable)	S8FWV		
211 212	211	DS1 Arrangement - DCS	28 DS1 (CLEC provides cable)	S8F2J	\$295.42	
	211					
212	211 212	DS1 Arrangement - DCS	28 DS1 (CLEC provides cable)	S8F2J	\$295.42	\$486.89
212 213	211 212 213	DS1 Arrangement - DCS DS1 Arrangement - DSX	28 DS1 (CLEC provides cable) 28 DS1 (CLEC provides cable)	S8F2J S8F2P	\$295.42 \$6.07	\$486.89 \$1,809.40
212 213 214 215	211 212 213 214	DS1 Arrangement - DCS DS1 Arrangement - DSX DS3 Arrangement - DCS DS3 Arrangement - DSX	28 DS1 (CLEC provides cable) 28 DS1 (CLEC provides cable) 1 DS3 (CLEC provides cable) 1 DS3 (CLEC provides cable)	\$8F2J \$8F2P \$8F21 \$8F25	\$295.42 \$6.07 \$115.30 \$5.69	\$486.89 \$1,809.40 \$116.67
212 213 214 215 216	211 212 213 214 215	DS1 Arrangement - DCS DS1 Arrangement - DSX DS3 Arrangement - DCS DS3 Arrangement - DSX Fiber Arrangement	28 DS1 (CLEC provides cable) 28 DS1 (CLEC provides cable) 1 DS3 (CLEC provides cable)	\$8F2J \$8F2P \$8F21	\$295.42 \$6.07 \$115.30	\$486.89 \$1,809.40 \$116.67
212 213 214 215 216 217	211 212 213 214 215 216	DS1 Arrangement - DCS DS1 Arrangement - DSX DS3 Arrangement - DCS DS3 Arrangement - DSX Fiber Arrangement CLEC TO CLEC CONNECTION	28 DS1 (CLEC provides cable) 28 DS1 (CLEC provides cable) 1 DS3 (CLEC provides cable) 1 DS3 (CLEC provides cable) 1 DS3 (CLEC provides cable) 12 Fiber Pairs (CLEC provides cable)	\$8F2J \$8F2P \$8F21 \$8F25 \$8F49	\$295.42 \$6.07 \$115.30 \$5.69 \$3.76	\$486.89 \$1,809.40 \$116.67 \$495.49
212 213 214 215 216 217 218	211 212 213 214 215 216 217	DS1 Arrangement - DCS DS1 Arrangement - DSX DS3 Arrangement - DCS DS3 Arrangement - DSX Fiber Arrangement CLEC TO CLEC CONNECTION Cable Racking and Hole for Optical	28 DS1 (CLEC provides cable) 28 DS1 (CLEC provides cable) 1 DS3 (CLEC provides cable) 1 DS3 (CLEC provides cable) 1 DS3 (CLEC provides cable) 12 Fiber Pairs (CLEC provides cable) Per Cable	\$8F2J \$8F2P \$8F21 \$8F25 \$8F49 \$8GFE	\$295.42 \$6.07 \$115.30 \$5.69 \$3.76	\$486.89 \$1,809.40 \$116.67 \$495.49
212 213 214 215 216 217 218 219	211 212 213 214 215 216 217 218	DS1 Arrangement - DCS DS1 Arrangement - DSX DS3 Arrangement - DCS DS3 Arrangement - DSX Fiber Arrangement CLEC TO CLEC CONNECTION Cable Racking and Hole for Optical Cable Racking and Hole for DS1	28 DS1 (CLEC provides cable) 28 DS1 (CLEC provides cable) 1 DS3 (CLEC provides cable) 1 DS3 (CLEC provides cable) 1 DS3 (CLEC provides cable) 12 Fiber Pairs (CLEC provides cable) Per Cable Per Cable	\$8F2J \$8F2P \$8F21 \$8F25 \$8F49 \$8GFE \$8GFF	\$295.42 \$6.07 \$115.30 \$5.69 \$3.76 \$0.82	\$486.89 \$1,809.40 \$116.67 \$495.49
212 213 214 215 216 217 218 219 220	211 212 213 214 215 216 217 218 219	DS1 Arrangement - DCS DS1 Arrangement - DSX DS3 Arrangement - DCS DS3 Arrangement - DSX Fiber Arrangement CLEC TO CLEC CONNECTION Cable Racking and Hole for Optical Cable Racking and Hole for DS1 Cable Racking and Hole for DS3	28 DS1 (CLEC provides cable) 28 DS1 (CLEC provides cable) 1 DS3 (CLEC provides cable) 1 DS3 (CLEC provides cable) 1 DS3 (CLEC provides cable) 12 Fiber Pairs (CLEC provides cable) Per Cable	\$8F2J \$8F2P \$8F21 \$8F25 \$8F49 \$8GFE \$8GFF \$8GFG	\$295.42 \$6.07 \$115.30 \$5.69 \$3.76	\$486.89 \$1,809.40 \$116.67 \$495.49
212 213 214 215 216 217 218 219 220 221	211 212 213 214 215 216 217 218 219 220	DS1 Arrangement - DCS DS1 Arrangement - DSX DS3 Arrangement - DCS DS3 Arrangement - DSX Fiber Arrangement CLEC TO CLEC CONNECTION Cable Racking and Hole for Optical Cable Racking and Hole for DS1 Cable Racking and Hole for DS3 Route Design	28 DS1 (CLEC provides cable) 28 DS1 (CLEC provides cable) 1 DS3 (CLEC provides cable) 1 DS3 (CLEC provides cable) 12 Fiber Pairs (CLEC provides cable) Per Cable Per Cable Per Cable	\$8F2J \$8F2P \$8F21 \$8F25 \$8F49 \$8GFE \$8GFF \$8GFG NRFCX	\$295.42 \$6.07 \$115.30 \$5.69 \$3.76 \$0.82 \$0.57 \$0.50	\$486.89 \$1,809.40 \$116.67 \$495.49
212 213 214 215 216 217 218 219 220 221 222	211 212 213 214 215 216 217 218 219 220 221	DS1 Arrangement - DCS DS1 Arrangement - DSX DS3 Arrangement - DCS DS3 Arrangement - DSX Fiber Arrangement CLEC TO CLEC CONNECTION Cable Racking and Hole for Optical Cable Racking and Hole for DS1 Cable Racking and Hole for DS3 Route Design Connection for DS1	28 DS1 (CLEC provides cable) 28 DS1 (CLEC provides cable) 1 DS3 (CLEC provides cable) 1 DS3 (CLEC provides cable) 1 DS3 (CLEC provides cable) 12 Fiber Pairs (CLEC provides cable) Per Cable Per Cable Per Cable Per Cable Per Cable Per Cable	\$8F2J \$8F2P \$8F21 \$8F25 \$8F49 \$8GFE \$8GFF \$8GFG NRFCX \$8GFL	\$295.42 \$6.07 \$115.30 \$5.69 \$3.76 \$0.82 \$0.57 \$0.50	\$486.89 \$1,809.40 \$116.67 \$495.49 \$424.88 \$0.00
212 213 214 215 216 217 218 219 220 221 222 223	211 212 213 214 215 216 217 218 219 220 221	DS1 Arrangement - DCS DS1 Arrangement - DSX DS3 Arrangement - DCS DS3 Arrangement - DSX Fiber Arrangement CLEC TO CLEC CONNECTION Cable Racking and Hole for Optical Cable Racking and Hole for DS1 Cable Racking and Hole for DS3 Route Design Connection for DS1 Connection for DS1	28 DS1 (CLEC provides cable) 28 DS1 (CLEC provides cable) 1 DS3 (CLEC provides cable) 1 DS3 (CLEC provides cable) 1 DS3 (CLEC provides cable) 12 Fiber Pairs (CLEC provides cable) Per Cable	\$8F2J \$8F2P \$8F21 \$8F25 \$8F49 \$8GFE \$8GFF \$8GFG NRFCX \$8GFL \$8GFM	\$295.42 \$6.07 \$115.30 \$5.69 \$3.76 \$0.82 \$0.57 \$0.50	\$486.89 \$1,809.40 \$116.67 \$495.49 \$424.88 \$0.00 \$0.00
212 213 214 215 216 217 218 219 220 221 222	211 212 213 214 215 216 217 218 219 220 221	DS1 Arrangement - DCS DS1 Arrangement - DSX DS3 Arrangement - DCS DS3 Arrangement - DSX Fiber Arrangement CLEC TO CLEC CONNECTION Cable Racking and Hole for Optical Cable Racking and Hole for DS1 Cable Racking and Hole for DS3 Route Design Connection for DS1	28 DS1 (CLEC provides cable) 28 DS1 (CLEC provides cable) 1 DS3 (CLEC provides cable) 1 DS3 (CLEC provides cable) 1 DS3 (CLEC provides cable) 12 Fiber Pairs (CLEC provides cable) Per Cable Per Cable Per Cable Per Cable Per Cable Per Cable	\$8F2J \$8F2P \$8F21 \$8F25 \$8F49 \$8GFE \$8GFF \$8GFG NRFCX \$8GFL	\$295.42 \$6.07 \$115.30 \$5.69 \$3.76 \$0.82 \$0.57 \$0.50	\$486.89 \$1,809.40 \$116.67 \$495.49 \$424.88 \$0.00 \$0.00
212 213 214 215 216 217 218 219 220 221 222 223	211 212 213 214 215 216 217 218 219 220 221 222 223	DS1 Arrangement - DCS DS1 Arrangement - DSX DS3 Arrangement - DCS DS3 Arrangement - DSX Fiber Arrangement CLEC TO CLEC CONNECTION Cable Racking and Hole for Optical Cable Racking and Hole for DS1 Cable Racking and Hole for DS3 Route Design Connection for DS1 Connection for DS1	28 DS1 (CLEC provides cable) 28 DS1 (CLEC provides cable) 1 DS3 (CLEC provides cable) 1 DS3 (CLEC provides cable) 1 DS3 (CLEC provides cable) 12 Fiber Pairs (CLEC provides cable) Per Cable	\$8F2J \$8F2P \$8F21 \$8F25 \$8F49 \$8GFE \$8GFF \$8GFG NRFCX \$8GFL \$8GFM	\$295.42 \$6.07 \$115.30 \$5.69 \$3.76 \$0.82 \$0.57 \$0.50	\$486.89 \$1,809.40 \$116.67 \$495.49 \$424.88 \$0.00 \$0.00
212 213 214 215 216 217 218 219 220 221 222 223 224 225	211 212 213 214 215 216 217 218 219 220 221 222 223 224	DS1 Arrangement - DCS DS1 Arrangement - DSX DS3 Arrangement - DCS DS3 Arrangement - DCS DS3 Arrangement - DSX Fiber Arrangement CLEC TO CLEC CONNECTION Cable Racking and Hole for Optical Cable Racking and Hole for DS1 Cable Racking and Hole for DS3 Route Design Connection for DS1 Connection for DS1 Connection for DS3 Connection for Optical PROJECT MANAGEMENT	28 DS1 (CLEC provides cable) 28 DS1 (CLEC provides cable) 1 DS3 (CLEC provides cable) 1 DS3 (CLEC provides cable) 1 DS3 (CLEC provides cable) 12 Fiber Pairs (CLEC provides cable) Per Cable	\$8F2J \$8F2P \$8F21 \$8F25 \$8F49 \$8GFE \$8GFF \$8GFG NRFCX \$8GFL \$8GFM	\$295.42 \$6.07 \$115.30 \$5.69 \$3.76 \$0.82 \$0.57 \$0.50	\$486.89 \$1,809.40 \$116.67 \$495.49 \$424.88 \$0.00 \$0.00
212 213 214 215 216 217 218 219 220 221 222 223 224 225 226	211 212 213 214 215 216 217 218 219 220 221 222 223 224 225	DS1 Arrangement - DCS DS1 Arrangement - DSX DS3 Arrangement - DCS DS3 Arrangement - DCS DS3 Arrangement - DSX Fiber Arrangement CLEC TO CLEC CONNECTION Cable Racking and Hole for Optical Cable Racking and Hole for DS1 Cable Racking and Hole for DS3 Route Design Connection for DS1 Connection for DS3 Connection for Optical PROJECT MANAGEMENT CEV, HUT & CABINET	28 DS1 (CLEC provides cable) 28 DS1 (CLEC provides cable) 1 DS3 (CLEC provides cable) 1 DS3 (CLEC provides cable) 12 Fiber Pairs (CLEC provides cable) Per Cable Per Circuit (CLEC provides cable) Per Cable (CLEC provides cable)	S8F2J S8F2P S8F21 S8F25 S8F49 S8GFE S8GFF S8GFG NRFCX S8GFL S8GFM S8GFN	\$295.42 \$6.07 \$115.30 \$5.69 \$3.76 \$0.82 \$0.57 \$0.50	\$486.89 \$1,809.40 \$116.67 \$495.49 \$424.88 \$0.00 \$0.00
21213 2144 2155 2166 2177 2188 2199 2200 2211 2222 2233 2244 2255 2266 2277	211 212 213 214 215 216 217 218 219 220 221 222 223 224 225 226	DS1 Arrangement - DCS DS1 Arrangement - DSX DS3 Arrangement - DCS DS3 Arrangement - DCS DS3 Arrangement - DSX Fiber Arrangement CLEC TO CLEC CONNECTION Cable Racking and Hole for Optical Cable Racking and Hole for DS1 Cable Racking and Hole for DS3 Route Design Connection for DS1 Connection for DS3 Connection for Optical PROJECT MANAGEMENT CEV, HUT & CABINET Project Coordination	28 DS1 (CLEC provides cable) 28 DS1 (CLEC provides cable) 1 DS3 (CLEC provides cable) 1 DS3 (CLEC provides cable) 1 DS3 (CLEC provides cable) 12 Fiber Pairs (CLEC provides cable) Per Cable	\$8F2J \$8F2P \$8F21 \$8F25 \$8F49 \$8GFE \$8GFF \$8GFG NRFCX \$8GFL \$8GFM	\$295.42 \$6.07 \$115.30 \$5.69 \$3.76 \$0.82 \$0.57 \$0.50	\$486.89 \$1,809.40 \$116.67 \$495.49 \$424.88 \$0.00 \$0.00
212 213 214 215 216 217 218 229 220 221 222 223 224 225 226 227 228	211 212 213 214 215 216 217 218 219 220 221 222 223 224 225 226 227	DS1 Arrangement - DCS DS1 Arrangement - DSX DS3 Arrangement - DCS DS3 Arrangement - DCS DS3 Arrangement - DSX Fiber Arrangement CLEC TO CLEC CONNECTION Cable Racking and Hole for Optical Cable Racking and Hole for DS1 Cable Racking and Hole for DS3 Route Design Connection for DS1 Connection for DS3 Connection for Optical PROJECT MANAGEMENT CEV, HUT & CABINET Project Coordination TIME SENSITIVE ACTIVITIES	28 DS1 (CLEC provides cable) 28 DS1 (CLEC provides cable) 1 DS3 (CLEC provides cable) 1 DS3 (CLEC provides cable) 12 Fiber Pairs (CLEC provides cable) Per Cable Per Circuit (CLEC provides cable) Per Cable (CLEC provides cable)	S8F2J S8F2P S8F21 S8F25 S8F49 S8GFE S8GFF S8GFG NRFCX S8GFL S8GFM S8GFN	\$295.42 \$6.07 \$115.30 \$5.69 \$3.76 \$0.82 \$0.57 \$0.50	\$486.89 \$1,809.40 \$116.67 \$495.49 \$424.88 \$0.00 \$0.00
2122 213 2144 215 216 217 218 229 220 221 222 223 224 225 226 227 228 229	211 212 213 214 215 216 217 218 219 220 221 222 223 224 225 226 227 228	DS1 Arrangement - DCS DS1 Arrangement - DSX DS3 Arrangement - DCS DS3 Arrangement - DCS DS3 Arrangement - DSX Fiber Arrangement CLEC TO CLEC CONNECTION Cable Racking and Hole for Optical Cable Racking and Hole for DS1 Cable Racking and Hole for DS3 Route Design Connection for DS1 Connection for DS3 Connection for Optical PROJECT MANAGEMENT CEV, HUT & CABINET Project Coordination TIME SENSITIVE ACTIVITIES PRE-VISITS	28 DS1 (CLEC provides cable) 28 DS1 (CLEC provides cable) 1 DS3 (CLEC provides cable) 1 DS3 (CLEC provides cable) 1 DS3 (CLEC provides cable) 12 Fiber Pairs (CLEC provides cable) Per Cable (CLEC provides cable) Per Cable (CLEC provides cable)	S8F2J S8F2P S8F21 S8F25 S8F49 S8GFE S8GFF S8GFG NRFCX S8GFL S8GFM S8GFN	\$295.42 \$6.07 \$115.30 \$5.69 \$3.76 \$0.82 \$0.57 \$0.50	\$486.89 \$1,809.40 \$116.67 \$495.49 \$424.88 \$0.00 \$0.00 \$0.00
2122 213 214 215 216 217 218 220 221 222 223 224 225 226 227 228 229 230	211 212 213 214 215 216 217 218 219 220 221 222 223 224 225 226 227 228 229	DS1 Arrangement - DCS DS1 Arrangement - DSX DS3 Arrangement - DCS DS3 Arrangement - DSX Fiber Arrangement CLEC TO CLEC CONNECTION Cable Racking and Hole for Optical Cable Racking and Hole for DS1 Cable Racking and Hole for DS3 Route Design Connection for DS1 Connection for DS1 Connection for Optical PROJECT MANAGEMENT CEV, HUT & CABINET Project Coordination TIME SENSITIVE ACTIVITIES PRE-VISITS Colloc. Ser. Mgr 2nd Level	28 DS1 (CLEC provides cable) 28 DS1 (CLEC provides cable) 1 DS3 (CLEC provides cable) 1 DS3 (CLEC provides cable) 12 Fiber Pairs (CLEC provides cable) Per Cable Per Cable Per Cable Per Cable Per Cable Per Cable Per Circuit (CLEC provides cable) Per Circuit (CLEC provides cable) Per Cable (CLEC provides cable)	\$8F2J \$8F2P \$8F21 \$8F21 \$8F25 \$8F49 \$8GFE \$8GFF \$8GFG NRFCX \$8GFL \$8GFM \$8GFN	\$295.42 \$6.07 \$115.30 \$5.69 \$3.76 \$0.82 \$0.57 \$0.50	\$486.89 \$1,809.40 \$116.67 \$495.49 \$424.88 \$0.00 \$0.00 \$0.00
212 213 214 215 216 217 218 220 221 222 223 224 225 226 227 228 229 230 231	211 212 213 214 215 216 217 218 219 220 221 222 223 224 225 226 227 228 229 230	DS1 Arrangement - DCS DS1 Arrangement - DSX DS3 Arrangement - DCS DS3 Arrangement - DCS DS3 Arrangement - DSX Fiber Arrangement CLEC TO CLEC CONNECTION Cable Racking and Hole for Optical Cable Racking and Hole for DS1 Cable Racking and Hole for DS3 Route Design Connection for DS1 Connection for DS1 Connection for Optical PROJECT MANAGEMENT CEV, HUT & CABINET Project Coordination TIME SENSITIVE ACTIVITIES PRE-VISITS Colloc. Ser. Mgr 2nd Level Comm. Tech - Craft	28 DS1 (CLEC provides cable) 28 DS1 (CLEC provides cable) 1 DS3 (CLEC provides cable) 1 DS3 (CLEC provides cable) 12 Fiber Pairs (CLEC provides cable) Per Cable Per Cable Per Cable Per Cable Per Cable Per Cable Per Circuit (CLEC provides cable) Per Circuit (CLEC provides cable) Per Cable (CLEC provides cable)	\$8F2J \$8F2P \$8F21 \$8F25 \$8F49 \$8GFE \$8GFE \$8GFG NRFCX \$8GFL \$8GFM \$8GFN	\$295.42 \$6.07 \$115.30 \$5.69 \$3.76 \$0.82 \$0.57 \$0.50	\$486.89 \$1,809.40 \$116.67 \$495.49 \$424.88 \$0.00 \$0.00 \$631.17 \$23.23 \$19.60
2122 213 214 215 216 217 218 220 221 222 223 224 225 226 227 228 229 230	211 212 213 214 215 216 217 218 219 220 221 222 223 224 225 226 227 228 229 230 231	DS1 Arrangement - DCS DS1 Arrangement - DSX DS3 Arrangement - DCS DS3 Arrangement - DSX Fiber Arrangement CLEC TO CLEC CONNECTION Cable Racking and Hole for Optical Cable Racking and Hole for DS1 Cable Racking and Hole for DS3 Route Design Connection for DS1 Connection for DS1 Connection for Optical PROJECT MANAGEMENT CEV, HUT & CABINET Project Coordination TIME SENSITIVE ACTIVITIES PRE-VISITS Colloc. Ser. Mgr 2nd Level	28 DS1 (CLEC provides cable) 28 DS1 (CLEC provides cable) 1 DS3 (CLEC provides cable) 1 DS3 (CLEC provides cable) 12 Fiber Pairs (CLEC provides cable) Per Cable Per Cable Per Cable Per Cable Per Cable Per Cable Per Circuit (CLEC provides cable) Per Circuit (CLEC provides cable) Per Cable (CLEC provides cable)	\$8F2J \$8F2P \$8F21 \$8F21 \$8F25 \$8F49 \$8GFE \$8GFF \$8GFG NRFCX \$8GFL \$8GFM \$8GFN	\$295.42 \$6.07 \$115.30 \$5.69 \$3.76 \$0.82 \$0.57 \$0.50	\$486.89 \$1,809.40 \$116.67 \$495.49 \$424.88 \$0.00 \$0.00

			April 24, 2007			
	Α	В	C	D	Е	F
					Current	
					Monthly	Current Non-
					Recurring	Recurring Rate
1 . 1		Down Asset Towns	Bets Flores of Benediction	11000	_	_
1	Line	Product Type	Rate Element Description	USOC	Rate	(Initial)
234		CONSTRUCTION VISITS				
235		Project Manager - 1st Level	Per 1/4 Hour	NRFCV		\$19.24
236	235	Colloc. Ser. Mgr 2nd Level	Per 1/4 Hour	NRFCZ		\$23.23
237	236					
		AT&T-PROVISIONED FACILITIES & EQUIPMENT:				
238		CAGELESS				
		REAL ESTATE				
239						
240		Site Conditioning	Per Frame (Standard Bay=10 sq ft)	S8GCL		\$92.81
241	240	Safety & Security	Per Frame (Standard Bay=10 sq ft)	S8GCN		\$195.57
242	241	Floor Space Usage	Per Frame (Standard Bay=10 sq ft)	S8GCK	\$64.21	
243	242	COMMON SYSTEMS				
244	243	Common Systems - Cageless	Per Frame (Standard Bay=10 sq ft)	S8GCM	\$9.35	\$760.45
245		PLANNING	1 of Frame (etandara Bay 10 oq 11)		ψ0.00	ψ, σσ. ισ
246	245	Planning - Central Office	Per Frame (Standard Bay=10 sq ft)	S8GCB	\$1.13	\$75.54
					\$1.13	
247		Planning	Per Request	NRFCJ		\$4,601.93
248		Planning - Subsequent Inter. Cabling	Per Request	NRFCE		\$2,267.04
249		Planning - Subsequent Power Cabling	Per Request	NRFCF		\$2,306.10
250	249	Planning - Subs. Inter./Power Cabling	Per Request	NRFCG		\$2,884.60
251		Planning - Non-Standard	Per Request	NRFCH		\$1,436.00
252		POWER PROVISIONING	'			. ,
253		Power Panel:			+	
			Per Power Penel	20000	A15	#0.070.4F
254		50 Amp	Per Power Panel	S8GC8	\$15.77	\$3,079.47
255		200 Amp	Per Power Panel	S8GC9	\$18.75	\$3,659.46
256	255	Power Cable and Infrastructure:				
257	256	2-10 Amp Feeds	Per 2-10 Amp Power Feeds	C1F3D	\$5.83	\$2,100.33
258		2-20 Amp Feeds	Per 2-20 Amp Power Feeds	S8GCX	\$7.74	
259		2-30 Amp Feeds	Per 2-30 Amp Power Feeds	C1F3E	\$8.35	\$2,424.71
260		2-40 Amp Feeds	Per 2-40 Amp Power Feeds	C1F3F	\$8.96	
261		2-50 Amp Feeds	Per 2-50 Amp Power Feeds	S8GCY	\$9.57	\$2,749.10
262	261	2-100 Amp Feeds	Per 2-100 Amp Power Feeds	S8GCZ	\$11.39	\$3,236.32
263	262	Equipment Grounding:				
264		Ground Cable Placement	Per Frame	S8GDB	\$0.33	\$15.32
265		DC POWER AMPERAGE CHARGE	1 of Frame	33322	ψ0.00	Ψ.σ.σ2
			Dec 40 Areas	20000	C44 CO	
266		HVAC	Per 10 Amps	S8GCS	\$14.62	
267		Per Amp	Per Amp	S8GCR	\$10.61	
268		CEV, HUT & Cabinets	Per 2 inch mounting space	S8GCT	\$1.27	
269	268	FIBER CABLE PLACEMENT				
270	269	Central Office:				
271	270	Fiber Cable	Per Fiber Cable Sheath	S8GDE	\$4.85	\$1,619.88
272		Entrance Conduit	Per Fiber Cable Sheath	S8GDD	\$8.76	V 1,010100
273		CEV, HUT & Cabinets:	T CI I IBCI Gable Gricatii	COCDD	ψ0.70	
			D 5" 0 11 01 11			A =0.=0
274		Fiber Cable Placement	Per Fiber Cable Sheath	S8GDH		\$53.58
275		Entrance Conduit	Per Fiber Cable Sheath	S8GDJ	\$2.61	
276	275	MISCELLANEOUS & OPTIONAL COST:				
277	276	MISCELLANEOUS COSTS				
278	277	Timing Lead (1 pair per circuit)	Per Linear Foot, Per pair	S8GEK	\$0.08	\$14.81
279		Bits Timing	Based on two (2) leads per circuit	S8GEJ	\$3.58	\$698.82
_			Per Premise		ψ3.30	\$168.04
280		Space Availability Report		NRFCQ		
281		Security Access / ID Cards	Per Five Cards	NRFCM		\$123.35
282		Security Access / ID Cards/Expedite	Per Five Cards	NRFCN		\$203.35
283		CAGELESS / POT BAY OPTIONS				
284	283	Standard Equipment Bay	Each	NRFCO	\$8.89	\$721.28
285		Non-Standard Cabinet Bay	Each	NRFCP	\$17.78	\$3,470.81
286		VF/DS0 Termination Panel/Module	Each	S8GE5	\$3.10	
287		DDP-1 Panel/Jack Access Card	Each	S8GE6	\$8.08	
		DS3/STS-1 Interconnect Panel	Each	\$8GE7	\$2.38	
288						
289		DS3 Interconnect Module	Each	S8GE8	\$0.45	
290		Fiber Optic Splitter Panel	Each	S8GE9	\$1.52	
291	290	Fiber Termination Dual Module	Each	S8GFA	\$1.37	\$267.88
292	291	CEV, HUT, CABINET				
293		24 Foot CEV	2 Inch Mounting Space	S8GE3	\$1.64	
294		16 Foot CEV	2 Inch Mounting Space	S8GE4	\$1.77	
295		Maxi-Hut	2 Inch Mounting Space	\$8GE1	\$0.77	
296		Mini-Hut	2 Inch Mounting Space	S8GE2	\$1.33	
297		Large Cabinet	2 Inch Mounting Space	S8GEX	\$1.63	
298	297	Medium Cabinet	2 Inch Mounting Space	S8GEY	\$2.19	
299	298	Small Cabinet	2 Inch Mounting Space	S8GEZ	\$3.29	
300		INTERCONNECTION COSTS:	V = 1		71.20	
301		ILEC TO CLEC CONNECTION			+	
			100 Copper Pairs	60000	04.00	Ø4 007 40
302		Voice Grade Arrangement	100 Copper Pairs	\$8GD6	\$4.92	\$1,027.16
303		Voice Grade Arrangement	100 Shielded Pairs	S8GD7	\$4.92	
304		DS1 Arrangement - DCS	28 DS1	S8GDL	\$297.44	
305	304	DS1 Arrangement - DSX	28 DS1	S8GDQ	\$9.79	\$1,346.48
306		DS3 Arrangement - DCS	1 DS3	S8GDW	\$115.58	
307		DS3 Arrangement - DSX	1 DS3	S8GD1	\$7.14	\$603.89
308		Fiber Arrangement	12 Fiber Pairs (24 Fiber Strands)	S8GEE	\$6.55	\$1,779.78
309		CLEC TO CLEC CONNECTION				
310		Cable Racking and Hole for Optical	Per Cable	S8GFE	\$0.82	
311	310	Cable Racking and Hole for DS1	Per Cable	S8GFF	\$0.57	
	-	-				

_		Α	В	С	D	E	F
1	+					Current	
						Monthly	Current Non-
						Recurring	Recurring Rate
1	_	₋ine	Product Type	Rate Element Description	USOC	Rate	(Initial)
312	2 3	311	Cable Racking and Hole for DS3	Per Cable	S8GFG	\$0.50	
313	3 3	312	Route Design		NRFCX		\$424.88
314	_		Connection for DS1	Per 28 Circuits	S8GFC	\$1.41	\$982.35
	_		Connection for DS3	Per Circuit	S8GFD		
315						\$1.30	
316	_		Connection for Optical (Fiber)	Per Cable	S8GFB	\$1.38	\$1,404.07
317	7 3	316	PROJECT MANAGEMENT				
318	8 3	317	CEV, HUT & CABINET				
319	9 3	318	Project Coordination	Per CLEC Application	NRFCK		\$631.17
320			TIME SENSITIVE ACTIVITIES				
321			PRE-VISITS				
				Dec 4/411	NDFOD		#00.00
322			Colloc. Ser. Mgr 2nd Level	Per 1/4 Hour	NRFCR		\$23.23
323			Comm. Tech - Craft	Per 1/4 Hour	NRFCS		\$19.60
324	4 3	323	CO Manager - 1st Level	Per 1/4 Hour	NRFCT		\$19.72
325	5 3	324	Floor Space Planning - 1st Level	Per 1/4 Hour	NRFCU		\$19.24
326			CONSTRUCTION VISITS				
327			Project Manager - 1st Level	Per 1/4 Hour	NRFCV		\$19.24
328			Colloc. Ser. Mgr 2nd Level	Per 1/4 Hour	NRFCZ		\$23.23
329	9 3	328					
1	1		CLEC-PROVISIONED FACILITIES & EQUIPMENT: CAGED				
330	0 3	329	COMMON				
331			REAL ESTATE				
			Site Conditioning	Per Frame (Standard Poy-10 og ft)	S8FWC		\$92.81
332				Per Frame (Standard Bay=10 sq ft)			
333			Safety & Security	Per Frame (Standard Bay=10 sq ft)	S8FWG		\$195.57
334			Floor Space Usage	Per Linear Foot	S8GCO	\$24.87	
335	5 3	334	COMMON SYSTEMS				
336			Common Systems - Common	Per Linear Foot	S8GCP	\$3.62	\$294.37
337			PLANNING		2300.	Ψ0.02	Ψ20-1.07
				Day Lineau Fast	50000	CO 44	¢00.04
338			Planning - Central Office	Per Linear Foot	S8GCC	\$0.44	\$29.24
339			Planning	Per Request	NRFCJ		\$4,601.93
340	0 3	339	Planning - Subsequent Inter. Cabling	Per Request	NRFCE		\$2,267.04
341	1 3	340	Planning - Subsequent Power Cabling	Per Request	NRFCF		\$2,306.10
342			Planning - Subs. Inter./Power Cabling	Per Request	NRFCG		\$2,884.60
343			Planning - Non-Standard	Per Request	NRFCH		\$1,436.00
				rei nequest	NKFCH		\$1,430.00
344			POWER PROVISIONING				
345	5 3	344	Power Panel:				
346	6 3	345	50 Amp	Per Power Panel (CLEC provides)	NONE		
347	7 3	346	200 Amp	Per Power Panel (CLEC provides)	NONE		
348			Power Cable and Infrastructure:		_		
			Power Cable Rack	Per Four Power Cables or Quad	NONE		
349	_					A0.05	A 40.00
350			2-10 Amp Feeds	Per 2-10 Amp Power Feeds (CLEC Provided)	C1F31	\$0.25	
351	1 3	350	2-20 Amp Feeds	Per 2-20 Amp Power Feeds (CLEC Provided)	S8GF1	ሰ ለ ላይ	\$48.23
						\$0.25	
		351	2-30 Amp Feeds	Per 2-30 Amp Power Feeds (CLEC Provided)	C1F32	\$0.25	
352	2 3			Per 2-30 Amp Power Feeds (CLEC Provided)	C1F32	\$0.25	\$48.23
352 353	2 3 3 3	352	2-40 Amp Feeds	Per 2-30 Amp Power Feeds (CLEC Provided) Per 2-40 Amp Power Feeds (CLEC Provided)	C1F32 C1F33	\$0.25 \$0.25	\$48.23 \$48.23
352 353 354	2 3 3 3 4 3	352 353	2-40 Amp Feeds 2-50 Amp Feeds	Per 2-30 Amp Power Feeds (CLEC Provided) Per 2-40 Amp Power Feeds (CLEC Provided) Per 2-50 Amp Power Feeds (CLEC Provided)	C1F32 C1F33 S8GF2	\$0.25 \$0.25 \$0.25	\$48.23 \$48.23 \$48.23
352 353 354 355	2 3 3 3 4 3 5 3	352 353 354	2-40 Amp Feeds 2-50 Amp Feeds 2-100 Amp Feeds	Per 2-30 Amp Power Feeds (CLEC Provided) Per 2-40 Amp Power Feeds (CLEC Provided)	C1F32 C1F33	\$0.25 \$0.25	\$48.23 \$48.23 \$48.23
352 353 354	2 3 3 3 4 3 5 3	352 353 354	2-40 Amp Feeds 2-50 Amp Feeds	Per 2-30 Amp Power Feeds (CLEC Provided) Per 2-40 Amp Power Feeds (CLEC Provided) Per 2-50 Amp Power Feeds (CLEC Provided)	C1F32 C1F33 S8GF2	\$0.25 \$0.25 \$0.25	\$48.23 \$48.23 \$48.23
352 353 354 355 356	2 3 3 3 4 3 5 3 6 3	352 353 354 355	2-40 Amp Feeds 2-50 Amp Feeds 2-100 Amp Feeds Equipment Grounding:	Per 2-30 Amp Power Feeds (CLEC Provided) Per 2-40 Amp Power Feeds (CLEC Provided) Per 2-50 Amp Power Feeds (CLEC Provided)	C1F32 C1F33 S8GF2 S8GF3	\$0.25 \$0.25 \$0.25 \$0.25	\$48.23 \$48.23 \$48.23 \$48.23
352 353 354 355 356 357	2 3 3 3 4 3 5 3 6 3 7 3	352 353 354 355 356	2-40 Amp Feeds 2-50 Amp Feeds 2-100 Amp Feeds Equipment Grounding: Ground Cable Placement	Per 2-30 Amp Power Feeds (CLEC Provided) Per 2-40 Amp Power Feeds (CLEC Provided) Per 2-50 Amp Power Feeds (CLEC Provided) Per 2-100 Amp Power Feeds (CLEC Provided)	C1F32 C1F33 S8GF2	\$0.25 \$0.25 \$0.25	\$48.23 \$48.23 \$48.23
352 353 354 355 356 357 358	2 3 3 3 3 3 4 3 5 3 6 3 7 3 8 3	352 353 354 355 356 357	2-40 Amp Feeds 2-50 Amp Feeds 2-100 Amp Feeds Equipment Grounding: Ground Cable Placement DC POWER AMPERAGE CHARGE	Per 2-30 Amp Power Feeds (CLEC Provided) Per 2-40 Amp Power Feeds (CLEC Provided) Per 2-50 Amp Power Feeds (CLEC Provided) Per 2-100 Amp Power Feeds (CLEC Provided) Per Linear Foot	C1F32 C1F33 S8GF2 S8GF3	\$0.25 \$0.25 \$0.25 \$0.25 \$0.25	\$48.23 \$48.23 \$48.23 \$48.23 \$5.93
352 353 354 355 356 357 358 358	2 3 3 3 4 3 5 3 6 3 7 3 8 3	352 353 354 355 356 357 358	2-40 Amp Feeds 2-50 Amp Feeds 2-100 Amp Feeds Equipment Grounding: Ground Cable Placement DC POWER AMPERAGE CHARGE HVAC	Per 2-30 Amp Power Feeds (CLEC Provided) Per 2-40 Amp Power Feeds (CLEC Provided) Per 2-50 Amp Power Feeds (CLEC Provided) Per 2-100 Amp Power Feeds (CLEC Provided) Per Linear Foot Per 10 Amps	C1F32 C1F33 S8GF2 S8GF3 S8GDC	\$0.25 \$0.25 \$0.25 \$0.25 \$0.13	\$48.23 \$48.23 \$48.23 \$48.23 \$5.93
352 353 354 356 357 358 358 360	2 3 3 3 4 3 5 3 6 3 7 3 8 3 9 3	352 353 354 355 356 357 358 359	2-40 Amp Feeds 2-50 Amp Feeds 2-100 Amp Feeds Equipment Grounding: Ground Cable Placement DC POWER AMPERAGE CHARGE HVAC Per Amp	Per 2-30 Amp Power Feeds (CLEC Provided) Per 2-40 Amp Power Feeds (CLEC Provided) Per 2-50 Amp Power Feeds (CLEC Provided) Per 2-100 Amp Power Feeds (CLEC Provided) Per Linear Foot	C1F32 C1F33 S8GF2 S8GF3	\$0.25 \$0.25 \$0.25 \$0.25 \$0.25	\$48.23 \$48.23 \$48.23 \$48.23 \$5.93
352 353 354 355 356 357 358 360 361	2 3 3 3 4 3 5 3 6 3 7 3 8 3 9 3	352 353 354 355 356 357 358 359 360	2-40 Amp Feeds 2-50 Amp Feeds 2-100 Amp Feeds Equipment Grounding: Ground Cable Placement DC POWER AMPERAGE CHARGE HVAC Per Amp FIBER CABLE PLACEMENT	Per 2-30 Amp Power Feeds (CLEC Provided) Per 2-40 Amp Power Feeds (CLEC Provided) Per 2-50 Amp Power Feeds (CLEC Provided) Per 2-100 Amp Power Feeds (CLEC Provided) Per Linear Foot Per 10 Amps	C1F32 C1F33 S8GF2 S8GF3 S8GDC	\$0.25 \$0.25 \$0.25 \$0.25 \$0.13	\$48.23 \$48.23 \$48.23 \$48.23 \$5.93
352 353 354 355 356 357 358 360	2 3 3 3 4 3 5 3 6 3 7 3 8 3 9 3	352 353 354 355 356 357 358 359 360	2-40 Amp Feeds 2-50 Amp Feeds 2-100 Amp Feeds Equipment Grounding: Ground Cable Placement DC POWER AMPERAGE CHARGE HVAC Per Amp	Per 2-30 Amp Power Feeds (CLEC Provided) Per 2-40 Amp Power Feeds (CLEC Provided) Per 2-50 Amp Power Feeds (CLEC Provided) Per 2-100 Amp Power Feeds (CLEC Provided) Per Linear Foot Per 10 Amps Per Amp	C1F32 C1F33 S8GF2 S8GF3 S8GDC	\$0.25 \$0.25 \$0.25 \$0.25 \$0.13	\$48.23 \$48.23 \$48.23 \$48.23 \$5.93
352 353 354 355 356 357 358 360 361	2 3 3 3 4 3 5 3 6 3 7 3 8 3 9 3 9 3 11 3 2 3	352 353 354 355 356 357 358 359 360 361	2-40 Amp Feeds 2-50 Amp Feeds 2-100 Amp Feeds Equipment Grounding: Ground Cable Placement DC POWER AMPERAGE CHARGE HVAC Per Amp FIBER CABLE PLACEMENT	Per 2-30 Amp Power Feeds (CLEC Provided) Per 2-40 Amp Power Feeds (CLEC Provided) Per 2-50 Amp Power Feeds (CLEC Provided) Per 2-100 Amp Power Feeds (CLEC Provided) Per Linear Foot Per 10 Amps	C1F32 C1F33 S8GF2 S8GF3 S8GDC	\$0.25 \$0.25 \$0.25 \$0.25 \$0.13	\$48.23 \$48.23 \$48.23 \$48.23 \$5.93
352 353 354 355 357 358 360 361 362 363	33 3 3 3 3 3 3 3 3 3 3 3 3 3 3 3 3 3 3	352 353 354 355 356 357 358 359 360 361 362	2-40 Amp Feeds 2-50 Amp Feeds 2-100 Amp Feeds Equipment Grounding: Ground Cable Placement DC POWER AMPERAGE CHARGE HVAC Per Amp FIBER CABLE PLACEMENT Central Office: Fiber Cable	Per 2-30 Amp Power Feeds (CLEC Provided) Per 2-40 Amp Power Feeds (CLEC Provided) Per 2-50 Amp Power Feeds (CLEC Provided) Per 2-100 Amp Power Feeds (CLEC Provided) Per Linear Foot Per 10 Amps Per Amp Per Fiber Cable Sheath (CLEC Vendor Pulls Cable)	C1F32 C1F33 S8GF2 S8GF3 S8GDC S8GCS S8GCS S8GCR	\$0.25 \$0.25 \$0.25 \$0.25 \$0.13 \$14.62 \$10.61	\$48.23 \$48.23 \$48.23 \$48.23 \$5.93 \$5.93
352 353 354 355 356 357 358 360 361 362 363	22 33 3 3 3 3 3 3 3 3 3 3 3 3 3 3 3 3 3	352 353 354 355 356 357 358 359 360 361 362 363	2-40 Amp Feeds 2-50 Amp Feeds 2-100 Amp Feeds Equipment Grounding: Ground Cable Placement DC POWER AMPERAGE CHARGE HVAC Per Amp FIBER CABLE PLACEMENT Central Office: Fiber Cable Entrance Conduit	Per 2-30 Amp Power Feeds (CLEC Provided) Per 2-40 Amp Power Feeds (CLEC Provided) Per 2-50 Amp Power Feeds (CLEC Provided) Per 2-100 Amp Power Feeds (CLEC Provided) Per Linear Foot Per 10 Amps Per Amp	C1F32 C1F33 S8GF2 S8GF3 S8GDC S8GCS S8GCR	\$0.25 \$0.25 \$0.25 \$0.25 \$0.13 \$14.62 \$10.61	\$48.23 \$48.23 \$48.23 \$48.23 \$5.93 \$5.93
352 353 354 356 357 358 360 361 362 363 364 365	22 33 34 35 35 35 35 35 35 35 35 35 35 35 35 35	352 353 354 355 356 357 358 359 360 361 362 363 364	2-40 Amp Feeds 2-50 Amp Feeds 2-100 Amp Feeds Equipment Grounding: Ground Cable Placement DC POWER AMPERAGE CHARGE HVAC Per Amp FIBER CABLE PLACEMENT Central Office: Fiber Cable Entrance Conduit MISCELLANEOUS & OPTIONAL COST:	Per 2-30 Amp Power Feeds (CLEC Provided) Per 2-40 Amp Power Feeds (CLEC Provided) Per 2-50 Amp Power Feeds (CLEC Provided) Per 2-100 Amp Power Feeds (CLEC Provided) Per Linear Foot Per 10 Amps Per Amp Per Fiber Cable Sheath (CLEC Vendor Pulls Cable)	C1F32 C1F33 S8GF2 S8GF3 S8GDC S8GCS S8GCS S8GCR	\$0.25 \$0.25 \$0.25 \$0.25 \$0.13 \$14.62 \$10.61	\$48.23 \$48.23 \$48.23 \$48.23 \$5.93 \$5.93
352 353 354 355 356 357 361 362 363 364 365 366	22 33 34 33 34 35 35 35 35 35 35 35 35 35 35 35 35 35	352 353 354 355 356 357 358 359 360 361 362 363 364 365	2-40 Amp Feeds 2-50 Amp Feeds 2-100 Amp Feeds Equipment Grounding: Ground Cable Placement DC POWER AMPERAGE CHARGE HVAC Per Amp FIBER CABLE PLACEMENT Central Office: Fiber Cable Entrance Conduit MISCELLANEOUS & OPTIONAL COST: MISCELLANEOUS COSTS	Per 2-30 Amp Power Feeds (CLEC Provided) Per 2-40 Amp Power Feeds (CLEC Provided) Per 2-50 Amp Power Feeds (CLEC Provided) Per 2-100 Amp Power Feeds (CLEC Provided) Per Linear Foot Per 10 Amps Per Amp Per Fiber Cable Sheath (CLEC Vendor Pulls Cable) Per Fiber Cable Sheath	C1F32 C1F33 S8GF2 S8GF3 S8GDC S8GCS S8GCR S8FQ9 S8FW5	\$0.25 \$0.25 \$0.25 \$0.25 \$0.13 \$14.62 \$10.61 \$4.85 \$8.76	\$48.23 \$48.23 \$48.23 \$48.23 \$5.93 \$5.93
3523 353354 3553 3563 3573 3583 3603 3613 3623 3633 3643 3653 3663 3663	22 33 33 33 34 35 35 35 35 35 35 35 35 35 35 35 35 35	352 353 354 355 356 357 358 359 360 361 362 363 364 365 366	2-40 Amp Feeds 2-50 Amp Feeds 2-100 Amp Feeds 2-100 Amp Feeds Equipment Grounding: Ground Cable Placement DC POWER AMPERAGE CHARGE HVAC Per Amp FIBER CABLE PLACEMENT Central Office: Fiber Cable Entrance Conduit MISCELLANEOUS & OPTIONAL COST: MISCELLANEOUS COSTS Timing Lead (1 pair per circuit)	Per 2-30 Amp Power Feeds (CLEC Provided) Per 2-40 Amp Power Feeds (CLEC Provided) Per 2-50 Amp Power Feeds (CLEC Provided) Per 2-100 Amp Power Feeds (CLEC Provided) Per Linear Foot Per 10 Amps Per Amp Per Fiber Cable Sheath (CLEC Vendor Pulls Cable) Per Fiber Cable Sheath	C1F32 C1F33 S8GF2 S8GF3 S8GCS S8GCS S8GCR S8FQ9 S8FW5	\$0.25 \$0.25 \$0.25 \$0.25 \$0.13 \$14.62 \$10.61 \$4.85 \$8.76	\$48.23 \$48.23 \$48.23 \$48.23 \$5.93 \$5.93 \$809.13
3523 353354 3553 3563 3573 3583 3603 3613 3623 3633 3643 3653 3663 3673 3683	22 33 33 33 33 33 33 33 33 33 33 33 33 3	352 353 354 355 356 357 358 359 360 361 362 363 364 365 366 367	2-40 Amp Feeds 2-50 Amp Feeds 2-100 Amp Feeds Equipment Grounding: Ground Cable Placement DC POWER AMPERAGE CHARGE HVAC Per Amp FIBER CABLE PLACEMENT Central Office: Fiber Cable Entrance Conduit MISCELLANEOUS & OPTIONAL COST: MISCELLANEOUS COSTS Timing Lead (1 pair per circuit) Bits Timing	Per 2-30 Amp Power Feeds (CLEC Provided) Per 2-40 Amp Power Feeds (CLEC Provided) Per 2-50 Amp Power Feeds (CLEC Provided) Per 2-100 Amp Power Feeds (CLEC Provided) Per Linear Foot Per 10 Amps Per Amp Per Fiber Cable Sheath (CLEC Vendor Pulls Cable) Per Fiber Cable Sheath Per Linear Foot, Per pair Based on two (2) leads per circuit	C1F32 C1F33 S8GF2 S8GF3 S8GDC S8GCS S8GCR S8FQ9 S8FW5	\$0.25 \$0.25 \$0.25 \$0.25 \$0.13 \$14.62 \$10.61 \$4.85 \$8.76	\$48.23 \$48.23 \$48.23 \$48.23 \$5.93 \$5.93 \$809.13 \$14.81 \$698.82
3523 3533 3543 3553 3563 3573 3603 3613 3623 3633 3643 3653 3663 3663 3663 3663 366	22 33 3 3 3 3 3 3 3 3 3 3 3 3 3 3 3 3 3	352 353 354 355 356 357 358 359 360 361 362 363 364 365 366 367	2-40 Amp Feeds 2-50 Amp Feeds 2-100 Amp Feeds 2-100 Amp Feeds Equipment Grounding: Ground Cable Placement DC POWER AMPERAGE CHARGE HVAC Per Amp FIBER CABLE PLACEMENT Central Office: Fiber Cable Entrance Conduit MISCELLANEOUS & OPTIONAL COST: MISCELLANEOUS COSTS Timing Lead (1 pair per circuit)	Per 2-30 Amp Power Feeds (CLEC Provided) Per 2-40 Amp Power Feeds (CLEC Provided) Per 2-50 Amp Power Feeds (CLEC Provided) Per 2-100 Amp Power Feeds (CLEC Provided) Per Linear Foot Per 10 Amps Per Amp Per Fiber Cable Sheath (CLEC Vendor Pulls Cable) Per Fiber Cable Sheath	C1F32 C1F33 S8GF2 S8GF3 S8GCS S8GCS S8GCR S8FQ9 S8FW5	\$0.25 \$0.25 \$0.25 \$0.25 \$0.13 \$14.62 \$10.61 \$4.85 \$8.76	\$48.23 \$48.23 \$48.23 \$48.23 \$5.93 \$5.93 \$809.13
3523 3533 3543 3553 3563 3573 3603 3613 3623 3633 3643 3653 3663 3663 3663 3663 366	22 33 3 3 3 3 3 3 3 3 3 3 3 3 3 3 3 3 3	352 353 354 355 356 357 358 359 360 361 362 363 363 364 365 366 367 368	2-40 Amp Feeds 2-50 Amp Feeds 2-100 Amp Feeds Equipment Grounding: Ground Cable Placement DC POWER AMPERAGE CHARGE HVAC Per Amp FIBER CABLE PLACEMENT Central Office: Fiber Cable Entrance Conduit MISCELLANEOUS & OPTIONAL COST: MISCELLANEOUS COSTS Timing Lead (1 pair per circuit) Bits Timing	Per 2-30 Amp Power Feeds (CLEC Provided) Per 2-40 Amp Power Feeds (CLEC Provided) Per 2-50 Amp Power Feeds (CLEC Provided) Per 2-100 Amp Power Feeds (CLEC Provided) Per Linear Foot Per 10 Amps Per Amp Per Fiber Cable Sheath (CLEC Vendor Pulls Cable) Per Fiber Cable Sheath Per Linear Foot, Per pair Based on two (2) leads per circuit	C1F32 C1F33 S8GF2 S8GF3 S8GDC S8GCS S8GCR S8FQ9 S8FW5	\$0.25 \$0.25 \$0.25 \$0.25 \$0.13 \$14.62 \$10.61 \$4.85 \$8.76	\$48.23 \$48.23 \$48.23 \$48.23 \$5.93 \$5.93 \$809.13 \$14.81 \$698.82
3523 3533 3543 3553 3563 3653 3663 3663 366	2 33 33 33 33 33 33 33 33 33 33 33 33 33	352 353 354 355 356 357 358 359 360 361 362 363 364 365 366 367 368	2-40 Amp Feeds 2-50 Amp Feeds 2-50 Amp Feeds Equipment Grounding: Ground Cable Placement DC POWER AMPERAGE CHARGE HVAC Per Amp FIBER CABLE PLACEMENT Central Office: Fiber Cable Entrance Conduit MISCELLANEOUS & OPTIONAL COST: MISCELLANEOUS COSTS Timing Lead (1 pair per circuit) Bits Timing Space Availability Report Security Access / ID Cards	Per 2-30 Amp Power Feeds (CLEC Provided) Per 2-40 Amp Power Feeds (CLEC Provided) Per 2-50 Amp Power Feeds (CLEC Provided) Per 2-100 Amp Power Feeds (CLEC Provided) Per Linear Foot Per 10 Amps Per Amp Per Fiber Cable Sheath (CLEC Vendor Pulls Cable) Per Fiber Cable Sheath Per Linear Foot, Per pair Based on two (2) leads per circuit Per Premise Per Five Cards	C1F32 C1F33 S8GF2 S8GF3 S8GCS S8GCS S8GCR S8FQ9 S8FW5	\$0.25 \$0.25 \$0.25 \$0.25 \$0.13 \$14.62 \$10.61 \$4.85 \$8.76	\$48.23 \$48.23 \$48.23 \$48.23 \$5.93 \$5.93 \$809.13 \$14.81 \$698.82 \$168.04 \$123.35
3523 353 3563 3563 3663 3663 3663 3663 3	22 33 33 33 33 33 33 33 33 33 33 33 33 3	352 353 354 355 356 357 358 359 360 361 362 363 364 365 366 367 368 369 370	2-40 Amp Feeds 2-50 Amp Feeds 2-100 Amp Feeds 2-100 Amp Feeds Equipment Grounding: Ground Cable Placement DC POWER AMPERAGE CHARGE HVAC Per Amp FIBER CABLE PLACEMENT Central Office: Fiber Cable Entrance Conduit MISCELLANEOUS & OPTIONAL COST: MISCELLANEOUS COSTS Timing Lead (1 pair per circuit) Bits Timing Space Availability Report Security Access / ID Cards Security Access / ID Cards/Expedite	Per 2-30 Amp Power Feeds (CLEC Provided) Per 2-40 Amp Power Feeds (CLEC Provided) Per 2-50 Amp Power Feeds (CLEC Provided) Per 2-100 Amp Power Feeds (CLEC Provided) Per Linear Foot Per 10 Amps Per Amp Per Fiber Cable Sheath (CLEC Vendor Pulls Cable) Per Fiber Cable Sheath Per Linear Foot, Per pair Based on two (2) leads per circuit Per Premise	C1F32 C1F33 S8GF2 S8GF3 S8GFC S8GCS S8GCS S8GCR S8FQ9 S8FW5 S8FW5	\$0.25 \$0.25 \$0.25 \$0.25 \$0.13 \$14.62 \$10.61 \$4.85 \$8.76	\$48.23 \$48.23 \$48.23 \$48.23 \$5.93 \$5.93 \$809.13 \$14.81 \$698.82 \$168.04
3523 3533 3543 3553 3563 3613 3623 3633 3643 3653 3663 3663 3703 3713 3723	2 3 3 3 3 3 3 3 3 3 3 3 3 3 3 3 3 3 3 3	352 353 354 355 356 357 358 359 360 361 362 363 364 365 366 367 368 369 370	2-40 Amp Feeds 2-50 Amp Feeds 2-100 Amp Feeds Equipment Grounding: Ground Cable Placement DC POWER AMPERAGE CHARGE HVAC Per Amp FIBER CABLE PLACEMENT Central Office: Fiber Cable Entrance Conduit MISCELLANEOUS & OPTIONAL COST: MISCELLANEOUS COSTS Timing Lead (1 pair per circuit) Bits Timing Space Availability Report Security Access / ID Cards Security Access / ID Cards/Expedite CAGE COMMON COSTS	Per 2-30 Amp Power Feeds (CLEC Provided) Per 2-40 Amp Power Feeds (CLEC Provided) Per 2-50 Amp Power Feeds (CLEC Provided) Per 2-100 Amp Power Feeds (CLEC Provided) Per Linear Foot Per 10 Amps Per Amp Per Fiber Cable Sheath (CLEC Vendor Pulls Cable) Per Fiber Cable Sheath Per Linear Foot, Per pair Based on two (2) leads per circuit Per Premise Per Five Cards Per Five Cards	C1F32 C1F33 S8GF2 S8GF3 S8GF3 S8GCS S8GCR S8FQ9 S8FW5 S8FW5	\$0.25 \$0.25 \$0.25 \$0.25 \$0.13 \$14.62 \$10.61 \$4.85 \$8.76	\$48.23 \$48.23 \$48.23 \$48.23 \$5.93 \$5.93 \$809.13 \$14.81 \$698.82 \$168.04 \$123.35 \$203.35
352335353535353535353535353535353535353	2 3 3 3 3 3 3 3 3 3 3 3 3 3 3 3 3 3 3 3	352 353 354 355 356 357 358 359 360 361 362 363 364 365 366 367 368 369 370 371	2-40 Amp Feeds 2-50 Amp Feeds 2-100 Amp Feeds 2-100 Amp Feeds Equipment Grounding: Ground Cable Placement DC POWER AMPERAGE CHARGE HVAC Per Amp FIBER CABLE PLACEMENT Central Office: Fiber Cable Entrance Conduit MISCELLANEOUS & OPTIONAL COST: MISCELLANEOUS COSTS Timing Lead (1 pair per circuit) Bits Timing Space Availability Report Security Access / ID Cards Sceurity Access / ID Cards/Expedite CAGE COMMON COSTS Cage Preparation	Per 2-30 Amp Power Feeds (CLEC Provided) Per 2-40 Amp Power Feeds (CLEC Provided) Per 2-50 Amp Power Feeds (CLEC Provided) Per 2-100 Amp Power Feeds (CLEC Provided) Per Linear Foot Per 10 Amps Per Amp Per Fiber Cable Sheath (CLEC Vendor Pulls Cable) Per Fiber Cable Sheath Per Linear Foot, Per pair Based on two (2) leads per circuit Per Premise Per Five Cards	C1F32 C1F33 S8GF2 S8GF3 S8GCS S8GCS S8GCR S8FQ9 S8FW5	\$0.25 \$0.25 \$0.25 \$0.25 \$0.13 \$14.62 \$10.61 \$4.85 \$8.76	\$48.23 \$48.23 \$48.23 \$48.23 \$5.93 \$5.93 \$809.13 \$14.81 \$698.82 \$168.04 \$123.35 \$203.35
352335353535353535353535353535353535353	2 3 3 3 3 3 3 3 3 3 3 3 3 3 3 3 3 3 3 3	352 353 354 355 356 357 358 359 360 361 362 363 363 364 365 366 367 368 369 370 371 372	2-40 Amp Feeds 2-50 Amp Feeds 2-100 Amp Feeds Equipment Grounding: Ground Cable Placement DC POWER AMPERAGE CHARGE HVAC Per Amp FIBER CABLE PLACEMENT Central Office: Fiber Cable Entrance Conduit MISCELLANEOUS & OPTIONAL COST: MISCELLANEOUS COSTS Timing Lead (1 pair per circuit) Bits Timing Space Availability Report Security Access / ID Cards Security Access / ID Cards/Expedite CAGE COMMON COSTS Cage Preparation INTERCONNECTION COSTS:	Per 2-30 Amp Power Feeds (CLEC Provided) Per 2-40 Amp Power Feeds (CLEC Provided) Per 2-50 Amp Power Feeds (CLEC Provided) Per 2-100 Amp Power Feeds (CLEC Provided) Per Linear Foot Per 10 Amps Per Amp Per Fiber Cable Sheath (CLEC Vendor Pulls Cable) Per Fiber Cable Sheath Per Linear Foot, Per pair Based on two (2) leads per circuit Per Premise Per Five Cards Per Five Cards	C1F32 C1F33 S8GF2 S8GF3 S8GF3 S8GCS S8GCR S8FQ9 S8FW5 S8FW5	\$0.25 \$0.25 \$0.25 \$0.25 \$0.13 \$14.62 \$10.61 \$4.85 \$8.76	\$48.23 \$48.23 \$48.23 \$48.23 \$5.93 \$5.93 \$809.13 \$14.81 \$698.82 \$168.04 \$123.35 \$203.35
352335353535353535353535353535353535353	2 3 3 3 3 3 3 3 3 3 3 3 3 3 3 3 3 3 3 3	352 353 354 355 356 357 358 360 361 362 363 364 365 366 367 368 369 370 371 372 373	2-40 Amp Feeds 2-50 Amp Feeds 2-50 Amp Feeds Equipment Grounding: Ground Cable Placement DC POWER AMPERAGE CHARGE HVAC Per Amp FIBER CABLE PLACEMENT Central Office: Fiber Cable Entrance Conduit MISCELLANEOUS & OPTIONAL COST: MISCELLANEOUS COSTS Timing Lead (1 pair per circuit) Bits Timing Space Availability Report Security Access / ID Cards Security Access / ID Cards/Expedite CAGE COMMON COSTS Cage Preparation INTERCONNECTION COSTS: ILEC TO CLEC CONNECTION	Per 2-30 Amp Power Feeds (CLEC Provided) Per 2-40 Amp Power Feeds (CLEC Provided) Per 2-50 Amp Power Feeds (CLEC Provided) Per 2-100 Amp Power Feeds (CLEC Provided) Per Linear Foot Per 10 Amps Per Amp Per Fiber Cable Sheath (CLEC Vendor Pulls Cable) Per Fiber Cable Sheath Per Linear Foot, Per pair Based on two (2) leads per circuit Per Premise Per Five Cards Per Five Cards	C1F32 C1F33 S8GF2 S8GF3 S8GF3 S8GCS S8GCR S8FQ9 S8FW5 S8FW5	\$0.25 \$0.25 \$0.25 \$0.25 \$0.13 \$14.62 \$10.61 \$4.85 \$8.76	\$48.23 \$48.23 \$48.23 \$48.23 \$5.93 \$5.93 \$809.13 \$14.81 \$698.82 \$168.04 \$123.35 \$203.35
352335353535353535353535353535353535353	2 3 3 3 3 3 3 3 3 3 3 3 3 3 3 3 3 3 3 3	352 353 354 355 356 357 358 360 361 362 363 364 365 366 367 368 369 370 371 372 373	2-40 Amp Feeds 2-50 Amp Feeds 2-100 Amp Feeds Equipment Grounding: Ground Cable Placement DC POWER AMPERAGE CHARGE HVAC Per Amp FIBER CABLE PLACEMENT Central Office: Fiber Cable Entrance Conduit MISCELLANEOUS & OPTIONAL COST: MISCELLANEOUS COSTS Timing Lead (1 pair per circuit) Bits Timing Space Availability Report Security Access / ID Cards Security Access / ID Cards/Expedite CAGE COMMON COSTS Cage Preparation INTERCONNECTION COSTS:	Per 2-30 Amp Power Feeds (CLEC Provided) Per 2-40 Amp Power Feeds (CLEC Provided) Per 2-50 Amp Power Feeds (CLEC Provided) Per 2-100 Amp Power Feeds (CLEC Provided) Per Linear Foot Per 10 Amps Per Amp Per Fiber Cable Sheath (CLEC Vendor Pulls Cable) Per Fiber Cable Sheath Per Linear Foot, Per pair Based on two (2) leads per circuit Per Premise Per Five Cards Per Five Cards	C1F32 C1F33 S8GF2 S8GF3 S8GF3 S8GCS S8GCR S8FQ9 S8FW5 S8FW5	\$0.25 \$0.25 \$0.25 \$0.25 \$0.13 \$14.62 \$10.61 \$4.85 \$8.76	\$48.23 \$48.23 \$48.23 \$5.93 \$5.93 \$809.13 \$14.81 \$698.82 \$168.04 \$123.35 \$203.35
3523 3533 3543 3553 3563 3563 3663 3663 366	2 3 3 3 3 3 3 3 3 3 3 3 3 3 3 3 3 3 3 3	352 353 354 355 356 357 358 360 361 362 363 364 365 366 367 368 369 371 372 373 374 375	2-40 Amp Feeds 2-50 Amp Feeds 2-100 Amp Feeds 2-100 Amp Feeds 2-100 Amp Feeds Equipment Grounding: Ground Cable Placement DC POWER AMPERAGE CHARGE HVAC Per Amp FIBER CABLE PLACEMENT Central Office: Fiber Cable Entrance Conduit MISCELLANEOUS & OPTIONAL COST: MISCELLANEOUS & OPTIONAL COST: Timing Lead (1 pair per circuit) Bits Timing Space Availability Report Security Access / ID Cards Security Access / ID Cards/Expedite CAGE COMMON COSTS Cage Preparation INTERCONNECTION COSTS: ILEC TO CLEC CONNECTION Voice Grade Arrangement	Per 2-30 Amp Power Feeds (CLEC Provided) Per 2-40 Amp Power Feeds (CLEC Provided) Per 2-50 Amp Power Feeds (CLEC Provided) Per 2-100 Amp Power Feeds (CLEC Provided) Per Linear Foot Per 10 Amps Per Amp Per Fiber Cable Sheath (CLEC Vendor Pulls Cable) Per Fiber Cable Sheath Per Linear Foot, Per pair Based on two (2) leads per circuit Per Premise Per Five Cards Per Five Cards Per Linear Foot 100 Copper Pairs (CLEC provides cable)	C1F32 C1F33 S8GF2 S8GF3 S8GF3 S8GCS S8GCS S8GCR S8FQ9 S8FW5 S8F45 S8FQT NRFCQ NRFCM NRFCN S8GCJ	\$0.25 \$0.25 \$0.25 \$0.25 \$0.13 \$14.62 \$10.61 \$4.85 \$8.76 \$0.08 \$3.58	\$48.23 \$48.23 \$48.23 \$48.23 \$5.93 \$5.93 \$809.13 \$14.81 \$698.82 \$168.04 \$123.35 \$203.35
3523 353 354 355 356 357 358 361 362 363 363 364 365 366 377 372 372 373 372 373 377 377	2 33 3 4 5 5 5 6 6 3 3 5 6 6 3 3 3 3 3 3 3 3 3 3	352 353 354 355 356 357 358 359 360 361 362 363 364 365 366 367 368 369 370 371 372 373 374 375	2-40 Amp Feeds 2-50 Amp Feeds 2-100 Amp Feeds 2-100 Amp Feeds Equipment Grounding: Ground Cable Placement DC POWER AMPERAGE CHARGE HVAC Per Amp FIBER CABLE PLACEMENT Central Office: Fiber Cable Entrance Conduit MISCELLANEOUS & OPTIONAL COST: MISCELLANEOUS COSTS Timing Lead (1 pair per circuit) Bits Timing Space Availability Report Security Access / ID Cards/Expedite CAGE COMMON COSTS Cage Preparation INTERCONNECTION COSTS: ILEC TO CLEC CONNECTION Voice Grade Arrangement Voice Grade Arrangement	Per 2-30 Amp Power Feeds (CLEC Provided) Per 2-40 Amp Power Feeds (CLEC Provided) Per 2-50 Amp Power Feeds (CLEC Provided) Per 2-100 Amp Power Feeds (CLEC Provided) Per Linear Foot Per 10 Amps Per Amp Per Fiber Cable Sheath (CLEC Vendor Pulls Cable) Per Fiber Cable Sheath Per Linear Foot, Per pair Based on two (2) leads per circuit Per Premise Per Five Cards Per Five Cards Per Linear Foot Per Linear Foot Per Five Cards Per Five Cards Per Five Cards Per Linear Foot 100 Copper Pairs (CLEC provides cable) 100 Shielded Pairs (CLEC provides cable)	C1F32 C1F33 S8GF2 S8GF3 S8GF3 S8GCS S8GCR S8FQ9 S8FW5 S8F45 S8FQT NRFCQ NRFCM NRFCM S8GCJ S8GCJ	\$0.25 \$0.25 \$0.25 \$0.25 \$0.13 \$14.62 \$10.61 \$4.85 \$8.76 \$0.08 \$3.58	\$48.23 \$48.23 \$48.23 \$48.23 \$5.93 \$5.93 \$809.13 \$14.81 \$698.82 \$168.04 \$123.35 \$203.35
35235355 355355 355355 356355 3663 3623 36336 36336 36336 36336 371372 3723 3723 374377 3773	2 33 3 4 5 5 5 6 6 6 6 6 6 6 6 6 6 6 6 6 6 6 6	352 353 354 355 356 357 358 360 361 362 363 364 365 365 366 367 368 369 370 371 372 373 374 375 376 377	2-40 Amp Feeds 2-50 Amp Feeds 2-100 Amp Feeds 2-100 Amp Feeds Equipment Grounding: Ground Cable Placement DC POWER AMPERAGE CHARGE HVAC Per Amp FIBER CABLE PLACEMENT Central Office: Fiber Cable Entrance Conduit MISCELLANEOUS & OPTIONAL COST: MISCELLANEOUS COSTS Timing Lead (1 pair per circuit) Bits Timing Space Availability Report Security Access / ID Cards Security Access / ID Cards CAGE COMMON COSTS Cage Preparation INTERCONNECTION COSTS: ILEC TO CLEC CONNECTION Voice Grade Arrangement Voice Grade Arrangement DS1 Arrangement - DCS	Per 2-30 Amp Power Feeds (CLEC Provided) Per 2-40 Amp Power Feeds (CLEC Provided) Per 2-50 Amp Power Feeds (CLEC Provided) Per 2-100 Amp Power Feeds (CLEC Provided) Per Linear Foot Per 10 Amps Per Amp Per Fiber Cable Sheath (CLEC Vendor Pulls Cable) Per Fiber Cable Sheath Per Linear Foot, Per pair Based on two (2) leads per circuit Per Premise Per Five Cards Per Five Cards Per Linear Foot 100 Copper Pairs (CLEC provides cable) 100 Shielded Pairs (CLEC provides cable) 28 DS1 (CLEC provides cable)	C1F32 C1F33 S8GF2 S8GF3 S8GF2 S8GCS S8GCS S8GCR S8FQ9 S8FW5 S8FW5 S8F45 S8FQT NRFCQ NRFCM NRFCN S8GCJ S8GCJ	\$0.25 \$0.25 \$0.25 \$0.25 \$0.13 \$14.62 \$10.61 \$4.85 \$8.76 \$0.08 \$3.58 \$1.00	\$48.23 \$48.23 \$48.23 \$48.23 \$5.93 \$5.93 \$809.13 \$14.81 \$698.82 \$168.04 \$123.35 \$203.35 \$157.00 \$156.02 \$156.02 \$3,105.79
352 353 354 355 356 357 358 360 361 362 363 364 365 366 367 377 372 372 373 374 377 377 377 377 377	2 33 33 34 35 36 36 37 37 38 37 37 37 38 37 37 37 37 37 37 37 37 37 37 37 37 37	352 353 354 355 356 357 358 359 360 361 362 363 363 364 365 366 367 368 370 371 372 373 374 375 376 377 378	2-40 Amp Feeds 2-50 Amp Feeds 2-50 Amp Feeds 2-100 Amp Feeds Equipment Grounding: Ground Cable Placement DC POWER AMPERAGE CHARGE HVAC Per Amp FIBER CABLE PLACEMENT Central Office: Fiber Cable Entrance Conduit MISCELLANEOUS & OPTIONAL COST: MISCELLANEOUS & OPTIONAL COST: MISCELLANEOUS COSTS Timing Lead (1 pair per circuit) Bits Timing Space Availability Report Security Access / ID Cards/Expedite CAGE COMMON COSTS Cage Preparation INTERCONNECTION COSTS: ILEC TO CLEC CONNECTION Voice Grade Arrangement US1 Arrangement - DCS DS1 Arrangement - DCS DS1 Arrangement - DCS	Per 2-30 Amp Power Feeds (CLEC Provided) Per 2-40 Amp Power Feeds (CLEC Provided) Per 2-50 Amp Power Feeds (CLEC Provided) Per 2-100 Amp Power Feeds (CLEC Provided) Per 2-100 Amp Power Feeds (CLEC Provided) Per Linear Foot Per 10 Amps Per Amp Per Fiber Cable Sheath (CLEC Vendor Pulls Cable) Per Fiber Cable Sheath Per Linear Foot, Per pair Based on two (2) leads per circuit Per Premise Per Five Cards Per Five Cards Per Five Cards Per Linear Foot 100 Copper Pairs (CLEC provides cable) 28 DS1 (CLEC provides cable) 28 DS1 (CLEC provides cable)	C1F32 C1F33 S8GF2 S8GF3 S8GF3 S8GCS S8GCS S8GCR S8FQ9 S8FW5 S8F45 S8FQT NRFCQ NRFCM NRFCN S8GCJ S8FGJ S8FGJ S8FGJ S8FGJ S8FGJ S8FZJ S8FZJ S8FZJ S8FZJ	\$0.25 \$0.25 \$0.25 \$0.25 \$0.13 \$14.62 \$10.61 \$4.85 \$8.76 \$0.08 \$3.58 \$1.00 \$3.86 \$295.42 \$6.07	\$48.23 \$48.23 \$48.23 \$48.23 \$5.93 \$5.93 \$809.13 \$14.81 \$698.82 \$168.04 \$123.35 \$203.35 \$157.00 \$156.02 \$156.02 \$156.02 \$156.02
35235355 355355 355355 356355 3663 3623 36336 36336 36336 36336 371372 3723 3723 374377 3773	2 33 33 34 35 36 36 37 37 38 37 37 37 38 37 37 37 37 37 37 37 37 37 37 37 37 37	352 353 354 355 356 357 358 359 360 361 362 363 363 364 365 366 367 368 370 371 372 373 374 375 376 377 378	2-40 Amp Feeds 2-50 Amp Feeds 2-100 Amp Feeds 2-100 Amp Feeds Equipment Grounding: Ground Cable Placement DC POWER AMPERAGE CHARGE HVAC Per Amp FIBER CABLE PLACEMENT Central Office: Fiber Cable Entrance Conduit MISCELLANEOUS & OPTIONAL COST: MISCELLANEOUS COSTS Timing Lead (1 pair per circuit) Bits Timing Space Availability Report Security Access / ID Cards Security Access / ID Cards CAGE COMMON COSTS Cage Preparation INTERCONNECTION COSTS: ILEC TO CLEC CONNECTION Voice Grade Arrangement Voice Grade Arrangement DS1 Arrangement - DCS	Per 2-30 Amp Power Feeds (CLEC Provided) Per 2-40 Amp Power Feeds (CLEC Provided) Per 2-50 Amp Power Feeds (CLEC Provided) Per 2-100 Amp Power Feeds (CLEC Provided) Per Linear Foot Per 10 Amps Per Amp Per Fiber Cable Sheath (CLEC Vendor Pulls Cable) Per Fiber Cable Sheath Per Linear Foot, Per pair Based on two (2) leads per circuit Per Premise Per Five Cards Per Five Cards Per Linear Foot 100 Copper Pairs (CLEC provides cable) 100 Shielded Pairs (CLEC provides cable) 28 DS1 (CLEC provides cable)	C1F32 C1F33 S8GF2 S8GF3 S8GF2 S8GCS S8GCS S8GCR S8FQ9 S8FW5 S8FW5 S8F45 S8FQT NRFCQ NRFCM NRFCN S8GCJ S8GCJ	\$0.25 \$0.25 \$0.25 \$0.25 \$0.13 \$14.62 \$10.61 \$4.85 \$8.76 \$0.08 \$3.58 \$1.00	\$48.23 \$48.23 \$48.23 \$48.23 \$5.93 \$5.93 \$809.13 \$14.81 \$698.82 \$168.04 \$123.35 \$203.35 \$157.00 \$156.02 \$156.02 \$3,105.79 \$486.89
352 353 354 355 356 357 358 360 361 362 363 364 365 366 367 377 372 372 373 374 377 377 377 377 377	2 33 33 34 35 36 36 37 37 38 37 37 37 38 37 37 37 37 37 37 37 37 37 37 37 37 37	352 353 354 355 356 357 358 359 360 361 362 363 363 363 363 363 363 363	2-40 Amp Feeds 2-50 Amp Feeds 2-50 Amp Feeds 2-100 Amp Feeds Equipment Grounding: Ground Cable Placement DC POWER AMPERAGE CHARGE HVAC Per Amp FIBER CABLE PLACEMENT Central Office: Fiber Cable Entrance Conduit MISCELLANEOUS & OPTIONAL COST: MISCELLANEOUS & OPTIONAL COST: MISCELLANEOUS COSTS Timing Lead (1 pair per circuit) Bits Timing Space Availability Report Security Access / ID Cards/Expedite CAGE COMMON COSTS Cage Preparation INTERCONNECTION COSTS: ILEC TO CLEC CONNECTION Voice Grade Arrangement US1 Arrangement - DCS DS1 Arrangement - DCS DS1 Arrangement - DCS	Per 2-30 Amp Power Feeds (CLEC Provided) Per 2-40 Amp Power Feeds (CLEC Provided) Per 2-50 Amp Power Feeds (CLEC Provided) Per 2-100 Amp Power Feeds (CLEC Provided) Per 2-100 Amp Power Feeds (CLEC Provided) Per Linear Foot Per 10 Amps Per Amp Per Fiber Cable Sheath (CLEC Vendor Pulls Cable) Per Fiber Cable Sheath Per Linear Foot, Per pair Based on two (2) leads per circuit Per Premise Per Five Cards Per Five Cards Per Five Cards Per Linear Foot 100 Copper Pairs (CLEC provides cable) 28 DS1 (CLEC provides cable) 28 DS1 (CLEC provides cable)	C1F32 C1F33 S8GF2 S8GF3 S8GF3 S8GCS S8GCS S8GCR S8FQ9 S8FW5 S8F45 S8FQT NRFCQ NRFCM NRFCN S8GCJ S8FGJ S8FGJ S8FGJ S8FGJ S8FGJ S8FZJ S8FZJ S8FZJ S8FZJ	\$0.25 \$0.25 \$0.25 \$0.25 \$0.13 \$14.62 \$10.61 \$4.85 \$8.76 \$0.08 \$3.58 \$1.00 \$3.86 \$295.42 \$6.07	\$48.23 \$48.23 \$48.23 \$48.23 \$5.93 \$5.93 \$809.13 \$14.81 \$698.2 \$168.04 \$123.35 \$203.35 \$157.00 \$156.02 \$156.02 \$156.02 \$156.02 \$17.05,79 \$486.89 \$1,809.40
3523 3533 3543 3553 3563 3573 3663 3663 3663 3663 366	2 33 33 33 34 35 35 35 35 35 35 35 35 35 35 35 35 35	352 353 354 355 355 355 356 357 358 360 361 362 363 364 365 367 368 369 370 371 372 373 374 375 376 377 377 377 378	2-40 Amp Feeds 2-50 Amp Feeds 2-100 Amp Feeds 2-100 Amp Feeds 2-100 Amp Feeds Equipment Grounding: Ground Cable Placement DC POWER AMPERAGE CHARGE HVAC Per Amp FIBER CABLE PLACEMENT Central Office: Fiber Cable Entrance Conduit MISCELLANEOUS & OPTIONAL COST: MISCELLANEOUS & OPTIONAL COST: Timing Lead (1 pair per circuit) Bits Timing Space Availability Report Security Access / ID Cards Security Access / ID Cards/Expedite CAGE COMMON COSTS Cage Preparation INTERCONNECTION COSTS: ILEC TO CLEC CONNECTION Voice Grade Arrangement Usice Grade Arrangement DS1 Arrangement - DCS DS1 Arrangement - DCS DS3 Arrangement - DCS DS3 Arrangement - DCS DS3 Arrangement - DCS DS3 Arrangement - DCS	Per 2-30 Amp Power Feeds (CLEC Provided) Per 2-40 Amp Power Feeds (CLEC Provided) Per 2-50 Amp Power Feeds (CLEC Provided) Per 2-100 Amp Power Feeds (CLEC Provided) Per 2-100 Amp Power Feeds (CLEC Provided) Per Linear Foot Per 10 Amps Per Amp Per Fiber Cable Sheath (CLEC Vendor Pulls Cable) Per Fiber Cable Sheath Per Linear Foot, Per pair Based on two (2) leads per circuit Per Premise Per Five Cards Per Five Cards Per Linear Foot 100 Copper Pairs (CLEC provides cable) 100 Shielded Pairs (CLEC provides cable) 28 DS1 (CLEC provides cable) 1 DS3 (CLEC provides cable) 1 DS3 (CLEC provides cable) 1 DS3 (CLEC provides cable)	C1F32 C1F33 S8GF2 S8GF3 S8GF3 S8GCS S8GCS S8GCR S8FQ9 S8FW5 S8F45 S8FQT NRFCQ NRFCM NRFCN S8GCJ S8F3E S8FWV S8F2J S8F2P S8F21 S8F25	\$0.25 \$0.25 \$0.25 \$0.25 \$0.13 \$14.62 \$10.61 \$4.85 \$8.76 \$0.08 \$3.58 \$1.00 \$1.00 \$3.86 \$3.86 \$295.42 \$6.07 \$115.30 \$5.69	\$48.23 \$48.23 \$48.23 \$48.23 \$5.93 \$5.93 \$809.13 \$14.81 \$698.82 \$168.04 \$123.35 \$203.35 \$157.00 \$156.02 \$156.02 \$1,809.40 \$116.67
352 353 354 355 356 356 366 366 366 366 367 372 372 372 372 377 378 378 378 378 378 378 378 378 378	2 33 33 33 34 35 35 35 35 35 35 35 35 35 35 35 35 35	352 353 354 355 355 355 356 357 358 359 360 361 362 363 364 365 366 367 368 369 370 371 372 373 374 375 376 377 377 378 379 379 379 379 379 379 379 379	2-40 Amp Feeds 2-50 Amp Feeds 2-100 Amp Feeds 2-100 Amp Feeds 2-100 Amp Feeds Equipment Grounding: Ground Cable Placement DC POWER AMPERAGE CHARGE HVAC Per Amp FIBER CABLE PLACEMENT Central Office: Fiber Cable Entrance Conduit MISCELLANEOUS & OPTIONAL COST: MISCELLANEOUS COSTS Timing Lead (1 pair per circuit) Bits Timing Space Availability Report Security Access / ID Cards Security Access / ID Cards/Expedite CAGE COMMON COSTS Cage Preparation INTERCONNECTION COSTS: ILEC TO CLEC CONNECTION Voice Grade Arrangement Voice Grade Arrangement DS1 Arrangement - DCS DS1 Arrangement - DCS DS3 Arrangement - DCS	Per 2-30 Amp Power Feeds (CLEC Provided) Per 2-40 Amp Power Feeds (CLEC Provided) Per 2-50 Amp Power Feeds (CLEC Provided) Per 2-100 Amp Power Feeds (CLEC Provided) Per 2-100 Amp Power Feeds (CLEC Provided) Per Linear Foot Per Inamps Per Amp Per Fiber Cable Sheath (CLEC Vendor Pulls Cable) Per Fiber Cable Sheath Per Linear Foot, Per pair Based on two (2) leads per circuit Per Premise Per Five Cards Per Five Cards Per Linear Foot 100 Copper Pairs (CLEC provides cable) 100 Shielded Pairs (CLEC provides cable) 28 DS1 (CLEC provides cable) 1 DS3 (CLEC provides cable)	C1F32 C1F33 S8GF2 S8GF3 S8GF3 S8GCS S8GCS S8GCR S8FQ9 S8FW5 S8F45 S8FQT NRFCQ NRFCM NRFCN S8GCJ S8F3E S8FWV S8F3E S8FWV S8F3E S8FEVP S8F2J	\$0.25 \$0.25 \$0.25 \$0.25 \$0.13 \$14.62 \$10.61 \$4.85 \$8.76 \$0.08 \$3.58 \$3.86 \$3.86 \$295.42 \$6.07 \$115.30	\$48.23 \$48.23 \$48.23 \$48.23 \$5.93 \$5.93 \$809.13 \$14.81 \$698.82 \$168.04 \$123.35 \$203.35 \$157.00 \$156.02 \$156.02 \$1,809.40 \$118.67
3523 3533 3543 3553 3563 3573 3663 3663 3663 3663 366	2 33 33 33 34 35 35 35 35 35 35 35 35 35 35 35 35 35	352 353 354 355 355 355 356 357 358 360 361 362 363 364 365 367 368 369 370 371 372 373 374 375 376 377 377 377 378	2-40 Amp Feeds 2-50 Amp Feeds 2-100 Amp Feeds 2-100 Amp Feeds Equipment Grounding: Ground Cable Placement DC POWER AMPERAGE CHARGE HVAC Per Amp FIBER CABLE PLACEMENT Central Office: Fiber Cable Entrance Conduit MISCELLANEOUS & OPTIONAL COST: MISCELLANEOUS COSTS Timing Lead (1 pair per circuit) Bits Timing Space Availability Report Security Access / ID Cards Security Access / ID Cards CAGE COMMON COSTS Cage Preparation INTERCONNECTION COSTS: ILEC TO CLEC CONNECTION Voice Grade Arrangement Voice Grade Arrangement DS1 Arrangement - DCS DS3 Arrangement - DSX DS3 Arrangement - DSX Fiber Arrangement	Per 2-30 Amp Power Feeds (CLEC Provided) Per 2-40 Amp Power Feeds (CLEC Provided) Per 2-50 Amp Power Feeds (CLEC Provided) Per 2-100 Amp Power Feeds (CLEC Provided) Per 2-100 Amp Power Feeds (CLEC Provided) Per Linear Foot Per 10 Amps Per Amp Per Fiber Cable Sheath (CLEC Vendor Pulls Cable) Per Fiber Cable Sheath Per Linear Foot, Per pair Based on two (2) leads per circuit Per Premise Per Five Cards Per Five Cards Per Linear Foot 100 Copper Pairs (CLEC provides cable) 100 Shielded Pairs (CLEC provides cable) 28 DS1 (CLEC provides cable) 1 DS3 (CLEC provides cable) 1 DS3 (CLEC provides cable) 1 DS3 (CLEC provides cable)	C1F32 C1F33 S8GF2 S8GF3 S8GF3 S8GCS S8GCS S8GCR S8FQ9 S8FW5 S8F45 S8FQT NRFCQ NRFCM NRFCN S8GCJ S8F3E S8FWV S8F2J S8F2P S8F21 S8F25	\$0.25 \$0.25 \$0.25 \$0.25 \$0.13 \$14.62 \$10.61 \$4.85 \$8.76 \$0.08 \$3.58 \$1.00 \$1.00 \$3.86 \$3.86 \$295.42 \$6.07 \$115.30 \$5.69	\$48.23 \$48.23 \$48.23 \$48.23 \$5.93 \$5.93 \$809.13 \$14.81 \$698.82 \$168.04 \$123.35 \$203.35 \$157.00 \$156.02 \$156.02 \$1,809.40 \$116.67
352 353 354 355 356 356 366 361 362 363 364 365 366 370 372 372 372 372 373 374 375 377 377 377 377 377 377 377 377 377	2 33 3 3 3 3 3 3 3 3 3 3 3 3 3 3 3 3 3	352 353 354 355 356 357 358 359 361 362 363 364 363 364 365 366 367 368 369 371 372 373 374 375 377 377 378 379 380 381 381 382	2-40 Amp Feeds 2-50 Amp Feeds 2-100 Amp Feeds Equipment Grounding: Ground Cable Placement DC POWER AMPERAGE CHARGE HVAC Per Amp FIBER CABLE PLACEMENT Central Office: Fiber Cable Entrance Conduit MISCELLANEOUS & OPTIONAL COST: MISCELLANEOUS COSTS Timing Lead (1 pair per circuit) Bits Timing Space Availability Report Security Access / ID Cards Security Access / ID Cards/Expedite CAGE COMMON COSTS Cage Preparation INTERCONNECTION COSTS: ILEC TO CLEC CONNECTION Voice Grade Arrangement Voice Grade Arrangement DS1 Arrangement - DCS DS3 Arrangement - DCS DS3 Arrangement - DCS DS3 Arrangement - DSX Fiber Arrangement AT&T-PROVISIONED FACILITIES & EQUIPMENT: CAGED	Per 2-30 Amp Power Feeds (CLEC Provided) Per 2-40 Amp Power Feeds (CLEC Provided) Per 2-50 Amp Power Feeds (CLEC Provided) Per 2-100 Amp Power Feeds (CLEC Provided) Per 2-100 Amp Power Feeds (CLEC Provided) Per Linear Foot Per 10 Amps Per Amp Per Fiber Cable Sheath (CLEC Vendor Pulls Cable) Per Fiber Cable Sheath Per Linear Foot, Per pair Based on two (2) leads per circuit Per Premise Per Five Cards Per Five Cards Per Linear Foot 100 Copper Pairs (CLEC provides cable) 100 Shielded Pairs (CLEC provides cable) 28 DS1 (CLEC provides cable) 1 DS3 (CLEC provides cable) 1 DS3 (CLEC provides cable) 1 DS3 (CLEC provides cable)	C1F32 C1F33 S8GF2 S8GF3 S8GF3 S8GCS S8GCS S8GCR S8FQ9 S8FW5 S8F45 S8FQT NRFCQ NRFCM NRFCN S8GCJ S8F3E S8FWV S8F2J S8F2P S8F21 S8F25	\$0.25 \$0.25 \$0.25 \$0.25 \$0.13 \$14.62 \$10.61 \$4.85 \$8.76 \$0.08 \$3.58 \$1.00 \$1.00 \$3.86 \$3.86 \$295.42 \$6.07 \$115.30 \$5.69	\$48.23 \$48.23 \$48.23 \$48.23 \$5.93 \$5.93 \$809.13 \$14.81 \$698.82 \$168.04 \$123.35 \$203.35 \$157.00 \$156.02 \$156.02 \$1,809.40 \$118.67
3523 3533 3543 3553 3563 3563 3663 3663 366	2 33 3 3 3 3 3 3 3 3 3 3 3 3 3 3 3 3 3	352 353 354 355 356 357 358 359 361 362 363 364 363 364 365 366 367 368 369 371 372 373 374 375 377 378 379 380 381 382	2-40 Amp Feeds 2-50 Amp Feeds 2-100 Amp Feeds 2-100 Amp Feeds Equipment Grounding: Ground Cable Placement DC POWER AMPERAGE CHARGE HVAC Per Amp FIBER CABLE PLACEMENT Central Office: Fiber Cable Entrance Conduit MISCELLANEOUS & OPTIONAL COST: MISCELLANEOUS COSTS Timing Lead (1 pair per circuit) Bits Timing Space Availability Report Security Access / ID Cards Security Access / ID Cards CAGE COMMON COSTS Cage Preparation INTERCONNECTION COSTS: ILEC TO CLEC CONNECTION Voice Grade Arrangement Voice Grade Arrangement DS1 Arrangement - DCS DS3 Arrangement - DSX DS3 Arrangement - DSX Fiber Arrangement	Per 2-30 Amp Power Feeds (CLEC Provided) Per 2-40 Amp Power Feeds (CLEC Provided) Per 2-50 Amp Power Feeds (CLEC Provided) Per 2-100 Amp Power Feeds (CLEC Provided) Per 2-100 Amp Power Feeds (CLEC Provided) Per Linear Foot Per 10 Amps Per Amp Per Fiber Cable Sheath (CLEC Vendor Pulls Cable) Per Fiber Cable Sheath Per Linear Foot, Per pair Based on two (2) leads per circuit Per Premise Per Five Cards Per Five Cards Per Linear Foot 100 Copper Pairs (CLEC provides cable) 100 Shielded Pairs (CLEC provides cable) 28 DS1 (CLEC provides cable) 1 DS3 (CLEC provides cable) 1 DS3 (CLEC provides cable) 1 DS3 (CLEC provides cable)	C1F32 C1F33 S8GF2 S8GF3 S8GF3 S8GCS S8GCS S8GCR S8FQ9 S8FW5 S8F45 S8FQT NRFCQ NRFCM NRFCN S8GCJ S8F3E S8FWV S8F2J S8F2P S8F21 S8F25	\$0.25 \$0.25 \$0.25 \$0.25 \$0.13 \$14.62 \$10.61 \$4.85 \$8.76 \$0.08 \$3.58 \$1.00 \$1.00 \$3.86 \$3.86 \$295.42 \$6.07 \$115.30 \$5.69	\$48.23 \$48.23 \$48.23 \$48.23 \$5.93 \$5.93 \$809.13 \$14.81 \$698.82 \$168.04 \$123.35 \$203.35 \$157.00 \$156.02 \$156.02 \$1,809.40 \$118.67
352 353 354 355 356 356 366 361 362 363 364 365 366 370 372 372 372 372 373 374 375 377 377 377 377 377 377 377 377 377	2 33 33 33 34 35 35 35 35 35 35 35 35 35 35 35 35 35	352 353 354 355 356 357 358 360 361 362 363 363 363 364 365 366 367 370 371 372 376 377 376 377 378 379 379 379 379 379 370 371 371 372 373 374 375 376 377 377 378 378 379 379 370 370 370 370 370 370 370 370	2-40 Amp Feeds 2-50 Amp Feeds 2-100 Amp Feeds Equipment Grounding: Ground Cable Placement DC POWER AMPERAGE CHARGE HVAC Per Amp FIBER CABLE PLACEMENT Central Office: Fiber Cable Entrance Conduit MISCELLANEOUS & OPTIONAL COST: MISCELLANEOUS COSTS Timing Lead (1 pair per circuit) Bits Timing Space Availability Report Security Access / ID Cards Security Access / ID Cards/Expedite CAGE COMMON COSTS Cage Preparation INTERCONNECTION COSTS: ILEC TO CLEC CONNECTION Voice Grade Arrangement Voice Grade Arrangement DS1 Arrangement - DCS DS3 Arrangement - DCS DS3 Arrangement - DCS DS3 Arrangement - DSX Fiber Arrangement AT&T-PROVISIONED FACILITIES & EQUIPMENT: CAGED	Per 2-30 Amp Power Feeds (CLEC Provided) Per 2-40 Amp Power Feeds (CLEC Provided) Per 2-50 Amp Power Feeds (CLEC Provided) Per 2-100 Amp Power Feeds (CLEC Provided) Per 2-100 Amp Power Feeds (CLEC Provided) Per Linear Foot Per 10 Amps Per Amp Per Fiber Cable Sheath (CLEC Vendor Pulls Cable) Per Fiber Cable Sheath Per Linear Foot, Per pair Based on two (2) leads per circuit Per Premise Per Five Cards Per Five Cards Per Linear Foot 100 Copper Pairs (CLEC provides cable) 100 Shielded Pairs (CLEC provides cable) 28 DS1 (CLEC provides cable) 1 DS3 (CLEC provides cable) 1 DS3 (CLEC provides cable) 1 DS3 (CLEC provides cable)	C1F32 C1F33 S8GF2 S8GF3 S8GF3 S8GCS S8GCS S8GCR S8FQ9 S8FW5 S8F45 S8FQT NRFCQ NRFCM NRFCN S8GCJ S8F3E S8FWV S8F2J S8F2P S8F21 S8F25	\$0.25 \$0.25 \$0.25 \$0.25 \$0.13 \$14.62 \$10.61 \$4.85 \$8.76 \$0.08 \$3.58 \$1.00 \$1.00 \$3.86 \$3.86 \$295.42 \$6.07 \$115.30 \$5.69	\$48.23 \$48.23 \$48.23 \$48.23 \$5.93 \$5.93 \$809.13 \$14.81 \$698.82 \$168.04 \$123.35 \$203.35 \$157.00 \$156.02 \$156.02 \$1,809.40 \$118.67
352 353 354 355 356 357 358 362 363 362 363 363 364 377 372 372 372 377 378 377 378 378 382 383 382 383	2 33 3 3 3 3 3 3 3 3 3 3 3 3 3 3 3 3 3	352 353 354 355 356 357 358 360 361 362 363 363 363 364 365 366 367 368 370 371 372 373 374 375 377 378 379 389 380 381 381 382 383 383 383	2-40 Amp Feeds 2-50 Amp Feeds 2-100 Amp Feeds 2-100 Amp Feeds Equipment Grounding: Ground Cable Placement DC POWER AMPERAGE CHARGE HVAC Per Amp FIBER CABLE PLACEMENT Central Office: Fiber Cable Entrance Conduit MISCELLANEOUS & OPTIONAL COST: MISCELLANEOUS & OPTIONAL COST: MISCELLANEOUS COSTS Timing Lead (1 pair per circuit) Bits Timing Space Availability Report Security Access / ID Cards Security Access / ID Cards/Expedite CAGE COMMON COSTS Cage Preparation INTERCONNECTION COSTS: ILEC TO CLEC CONNECTION Voice Grade Arrangement Voice Grade Arrangement DS1 Arrangement - DCS DS3 Arrangement - DCS DS3 Arrangement - DCS DS3 Arrangement - DSX Fiber Arrangement AT&T-PROVISIONED FACILITIES & EQUIPMENT: CAGED COMMON REAL ESTATE	Per 2-30 Amp Power Feeds (CLEC Provided) Per 2-40 Amp Power Feeds (CLEC Provided) Per 2-50 Amp Power Feeds (CLEC Provided) Per 2-100 Amp Power Feeds (CLEC Provided) Per Linear Foot Per Linear Foot Per 10 Amps Per Amp Per Fiber Cable Sheath (CLEC Vendor Pulls Cable) Per Fiber Cable Sheath Per Linear Foot, Per pair Based on two (2) leads per circuit Per Premise Per Five Cards Per Five Cards Per Linear Foot 100 Copper Pairs (CLEC provides cable) 100 Shielded Pairs (CLEC provides cable) 28 DS1 (CLEC provides cable) 1 DS3 (CLEC provides cable)	C1F32 C1F33 S8GF2 S8GF3 S8GF3 S8GCS S8GCR S8FQ9 S8FW5 S8F45 S8FQT NRFCQ NRFCM NRFCN S8GCJ S8F3E S8FWV S8F2J S8F2P S8F21 S8F25 S8F49	\$0.25 \$0.25 \$0.25 \$0.25 \$0.13 \$14.62 \$10.61 \$4.85 \$8.76 \$0.08 \$3.58 \$1.00 \$1.00 \$3.86 \$3.86 \$295.42 \$6.07 \$115.30 \$5.69	\$48.23 \$48.23 \$48.23 \$48.23 \$5.93 \$5.93 \$809.13 \$14.81 \$698.82 \$168.04 \$123.35 \$203.35 \$157.00 \$156.02 \$1,56.02 \$1,16.02
352 353 354 355 355 356 356 362 363 364 366 367 377 372 373 374 377 377 378 378 381 382 383 383 383 383 384 385 385 386 387 387 387 387 387 387 387 387 387 387	2 33 33 34 35 35 36 37 37 37 37 37 37 37 37 37 37 37 37 37	352 353 354 355 356 357 358 359 361 362 363 364 365 366 367 368 373 371 372 373 374 375 376 377 378 378 379 379 379 379 379 379 379 379	2-40 Amp Feeds 2-50 Amp Feeds 2-100 Amp Feeds 2-100 Amp Feeds Equipment Grounding: Ground Cable Placement DC POWER AMPERAGE CHARGE HVAC Per Amp FIBER CABLE PLACEMENT Central Office: Fiber Cable Entrance Conduit MISCELLANEOUS & OPTIONAL COST: MISCELLANEOUS COSTS Timing Lead (1 pair per circuit) Bits Timing Space Availability Report Security Access / ID Cards/Expedite CAGE COMMON COSTS Cage Preparation INTERCONNECTION COSTS: ILEC TO CLEC CONNECTION Voice Grade Arrangement Voice Grade Arrangement DS1 Arrangement - DCS DS1 Arrangement - DCS DS3 Arrangement - DSX Fiber Arrangement AT&T-PROVISIONED FACILITIES & EQUIPMENT: CAGED COMMON REAL ESTATE Site Conditioning	Per 2-30 Amp Power Feeds (CLEC Provided) Per 2-40 Amp Power Feeds (CLEC Provided) Per 2-50 Amp Power Feeds (CLEC Provided) Per 2-100 Amp Power Feeds (CLEC Provided) Per Linear Foot Per 10 Amps Per Amp Per Fiber Cable Sheath (CLEC Vendor Pulls Cable) Per Fiber Cable Sheath Per Linear Foot, Per pair Based on two (2) leads per circuit Per Premise Per Five Cards Per Five Cards Per Linear Foot 100 Copper Pairs (CLEC provides cable) 100 Shielded Pairs (CLEC provides cable) 28 DS1 (CLEC provides cable) 1 DS3 (CLEC provides cable) 12 Fiber Pairs (CLEC provides cable)	C1F32 C1F33 S8GF2 S8GF3 S8GF3 S8GCS S8GCR S8FQ9 S8FW5 S8FQ9 S8FW5 S8FQT NRFCQ NRFCM NRFCN S8GCJ S8F3E S8FWV S8F2J S8F2J S8F2P S8F21 S8F25 S8F49	\$0.25 \$0.25 \$0.25 \$0.25 \$0.13 \$14.62 \$10.61 \$4.85 \$8.76 \$0.08 \$3.58 \$1.00 \$1.00 \$3.86 \$3.86 \$295.42 \$6.07 \$115.30 \$5.69	\$48.23 \$48.23 \$48.23 \$48.23 \$5.93 \$5.93 \$809.13 \$14.81 \$698.82 \$168.04 \$123.35 \$203.35 \$156.02 \$156.02 \$1,809.40 \$116.67 \$486.89 \$1,809.40
352 353 354 355 356 356 366 362 363 362 363 364 365 367 377 372 377 377 377 377 377 378 382 383	2 33 3 3 3 3 3 3 3 3 3 3 3 3 3 3 3 3 3	352 353 354 355 356 357 358 359 361 362 363 364 365 366 367 368 369 371 372 373 374 377 378 379 379 379 379 379 379 379 379	2-40 Amp Feeds 2-50 Amp Feeds 2-100 Amp Feeds 2-100 Amp Feeds Equipment Grounding: Ground Cable Placement DC POWER AMPERAGE CHARGE HVAC Per Amp FIBER CABLE PLACEMENT Central Office: Fiber Cable Entrance Conduit MISCELLANEOUS & OPTIONAL COST: MISCELLANEOUS & OPTIONAL COST: MISCELLANEOUS COSTS Timing Lead (1 pair per circuit) Bits Timing Space Availability Report Security Access / ID Cards Security Access / ID Cards/Expedite CAGE COMMON COSTS Cage Preparation INTERCONNECTION COSTS: ILEC TO CLEC CONNECTION Voice Grade Arrangement Voice Grade Arrangement DS1 Arrangement - DCS DS3 Arrangement - DCS DS3 Arrangement - DCS DS3 Arrangement - DSX Fiber Arrangement AT&T-PROVISIONED FACILITIES & EQUIPMENT: CAGED COMMON REAL ESTATE	Per 2-30 Amp Power Feeds (CLEC Provided) Per 2-40 Amp Power Feeds (CLEC Provided) Per 2-50 Amp Power Feeds (CLEC Provided) Per 2-100 Amp Power Feeds (CLEC Provided) Per Linear Foot Per Linear Foot Per 10 Amps Per Amp Per Fiber Cable Sheath (CLEC Vendor Pulls Cable) Per Fiber Cable Sheath Per Linear Foot, Per pair Based on two (2) leads per circuit Per Premise Per Five Cards Per Five Cards Per Linear Foot 100 Copper Pairs (CLEC provides cable) 100 Shielded Pairs (CLEC provides cable) 28 DS1 (CLEC provides cable) 1 DS3 (CLEC provides cable)	C1F32 C1F33 S8GF2 S8GF3 S8GF3 S8GCS S8GCR S8FQ9 S8FW5 S8F45 S8FQT NRFCQ NRFCM NRFCN S8GCJ S8F3E S8FWV S8F2J S8F2P S8F21 S8F25 S8F49	\$0.25 \$0.25 \$0.25 \$0.25 \$0.13 \$14.62 \$10.61 \$4.85 \$8.76 \$0.08 \$3.58 \$1.00 \$1.00 \$3.86 \$3.86 \$295.42 \$6.07 \$115.30 \$5.69	\$48.23 \$48.23 \$48.23 \$48.23 \$5.93 \$5.93 \$809.13 \$14.81 \$698.82 \$168.04 \$123.35 \$203.35 \$157.00 \$156.02 \$3,105.79 \$486.89 \$1,809.40 \$116.67 \$495.49

			April 24, 2007			
	Α	В	С	D	E	F
					Current	
					Monthly	Current Non-
					Recurring	Recurring Rate
1	Line	Product Type	Rate Element Description	USOC	Rate	(Initial)
389		COMMON SYSTEMS	· · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · ·			()
390		Common Systems - Common	Per Linear Foot	S8GCP	\$3.62	\$294.37
391		PLANNING		3333.	70.00	4 -0.101
392	391	Planning - Central Office	Per Linear Foot	S8GCC	\$0.44	\$29.24
393		Planning	Per Request	NRFCJ	ψ0.11	\$4,601.93
394		Planning - Subsequent Inter. Cabling	Per Request	NRFCE		\$2,267.04
395		Planning - Subsequent Intel: Cabling Planning - Subsequent Power Cabling	Per Request	NRFCF		\$2,306.10
396		Planning - Subsequent Fower Cabing Planning - Subs. Inter./Power Cabling	Per Request	NRFCG		\$2,884.60
		Planning - Subs. Inter./Power Cabling Planning - Non-Standard				
397			Per Request	NRFCH		\$1,436.00
398	397	POWER PROVISIONING				
399		Power Panel:				
400		50 Amp	Per Power Panel	S8GC8	\$15.77	
401		200 Amp	Per Power Panel	S8GC9	\$18.75	\$3,659.46
402		Power Cable and Infrastructure:				
403	402	2-10 Amp Feeds	Per 2-10 Amp Power Feeds	C1F3A	\$5.83	
404	403	2-20 Amp Feeds	Per 2-20 Amp Power Feeds	S8GC1	\$7.74	\$1,570.84
405	404	2-30 Amp Feeds	Per 2-30 Amp Power Feeds	C1F3B	\$8.35	\$1,700.70
406		2.40 Amp Feeds	Per 2-40 Amp Power Feeds	C1F3C	\$8.96	
407		2-50 Amp Feeds	Per 2-50 Amp Power Feeds	S8GC2	\$9.57	\$1,954.85
408		2-100 Amp Feeds	Per 2-100 Amp Power Feeds	S8GC3	\$11.39	\$2,344.44
409		Equipment Grounding:			,	. ,2
410		Ground Cable Placement	Per Linear Foot	S8GDC	\$0.13	\$5.93
411		DC POWER AMPERAGE CHARGE		00000	ψ0.13	ψυ.υυ
411		HVAC	Per 10 Amps	S8GCS	\$14.62	
		Per Amp		SSGCR	\$14.62	
413			Per Amp	36GCK	\$10.61	
414		FIBER CABLE PLACEMENT		+	1	
415		Central Office:				
416		Fiber Cable	Per Fiber Cable Sheath	S8GDE	\$4.85	
417		Entrance Conduit	Per Fiber Cable Sheath	S8GDD	\$8.76	
418		MISCELLANEOUS & OPTIONAL COST:				
419	418	MISCELLANEOUS COSTS				
420	419	Timing Lead (1 pair per circuit)	Per Linear Foot, Per pair	S8GEK	\$0.08	\$14.81
421	420	Bits Timing	Based on two (2) leads per circuit	S8GEJ	\$3.58	\$698.82
422	421	Space Availability Report	Per Premise	NRFCQ		\$168.04
423	422	Security Access / ID Cards	Per Five Cards	NRFCM		\$123.35
424		Security Access / ID Cards/Expedite	Per Five Cards	NRFCN		\$203.35
425		CAGE COMMON COSTS				
426		Cage Preparation	Per Linear Foot	S8GCJ	\$1.00	\$157.00
427		INTERCONNECTION COSTS:	T of Emour 1 dot	00000	ψ1.00	ψ107.00
428	427	ILEC TO CLEC CONNECTION				
429		Voice Grade Arrangement	100 Copper Pairs	S8GD8	\$4.92	\$1,027.16
430		Voice Grade Arrangement	100 Shielded Pairs	S8GD9	\$4.92	
		DS1 Arrangement - DCS	28 DS1	S8GDM	\$297.44	
431		DS1 Arrangement - DSX	28 DS1	S8GDR	\$9.79	
432			1 DS3			
433		DS3 Arrangement - DCS		S8GDX	\$115.58	
434		DS3 Arrangement - DSX	1 DS3	S8GD2	\$7.14	
435	434	Fiber Arrangement	12 Fiber Pairs (24 Fiber Strands)	S8GEF	\$6.55	\$1,779.78
436	435					
1						
437		CLEC-PROVISIONED FACILITIES & EQUIPMENT: VIRTUAL				
438		REAL ESTATE				
439		Site Conditioning	Per Frame	S8FX5		\$92.81
440		Safety & Security	Per Frame	S8FX6		\$195.57
441	440	Floor Space Usage	Per Frame	S8F62	\$28.91	
442	441	COMMON SYSTEMS				
443		Common Systems - Standard	Per Frame	S8F64	\$10.75	
444		Common Systems - Non-Standard	Per Cabinet	S8F65	\$19.36	
445		PLANNING				
446		Planning	Per Request	NRM99		\$5,555.76
447		Planning - Subsequent Inter. Cabling	Per Request	NRMA3	1	\$2,224.49
448		Planning - Subsequent Power Cabling	Per Request	NRMAA	1	\$2,303.84
449		Planning - Subsequent rower cabling Planning - Subs. Inter./Power Cabling	Per Request	NRMAX		\$2,882.61
450		POWER PROVISIONING	1 or request	MAN		ΨΖ,002.01
451		Power Cable and Infrastructure: Power Cable Rack	Par Four Power Cobles or Oued	NONE	1	
452			Per Four Power Cables or Quad	NONE	A0 =0	
453		2-10 Amp Feeds	Per 2-10 Amp Power Feeds (CLEC Provided)	C1F37	\$0.52	
454		2-20 Amp Feeds	Per 2-20 Amp Power Feeds (CLEC Provided)	S8GFO	\$0.52	
455		2-30 Amp Feeds	Per 2-30 Amp Power Feeds (CLEC Provided)	C1F38	\$0.52	
456		2-40 Amp Feeds	Per 2-40 Amp Power Feeds (CLEC Provided)	C1F39	\$0.52	
457		2-50 Amp Feeds	Per 2-50 Amp Power Feeds (CLEC Provided)	S8GFP	\$0.52	
458		Equipment Grounding:			<u> </u>	
459	458	Ground Cable Placement	Per Frame	S8F69	\$0.36	
460	459	DC POWER AMPERAGE CHARGE				
461		HVAC	Per 10 Amps	S8FXO	\$14.62	
462		Per Amp	Per Amp	S8FXN	\$10.61	
463		CEV, HUT & Cabinets	Per 2 inch mounting space	S8FXP	\$1.27	
		· · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · ·			ΨΣ1	

			April 24, 2007			
	Α	В	С	D	E	F
					Current	
					Monthly	Current Non-
					Recurring	Recurring Rate
1	Line	Product Type	Rate Element Description	USOC	Rate	(Initial)
464		FIBER CABLE PLACEMENT				
465		Central Office:	Per Fiber Cable Sheath	COFOE	£44.04	¢1 071 40
466		Fiber Cable Entrance Conduit	Per Fiber Cable Sheath	S8F8F S8F8G	\$11.01 \$8.17	\$1,971.42
467 468		CEV, HUT & Cabinets:	Per Fiber Cable Sneath	58F8G	\$8.17	
469		Fiber Cable Placement	Per Fiber Cable Sheath	S8FXQ		\$53.58
470		Entrance Conduit	Per Fiber Cable Sheath	S8FXR	\$2.61	ψ55.50
471		MISCELLANEOUS & OPTIONAL COST:	T CI I IDCI Gabic Gricatii	OOI AIX	Ψ2.01	
472		MISCELLANEOUS COSTS				
473		Timing Lead (1 pair per circuit)	Per Linear Foot, Per pair	S8FXT	\$0.08	\$14.81
474		Bits Timing	Based on two (2) leads per circuit	S8FXS	\$3.58	\$698.82
475	474	VIRTUAL FRAME OPTIONS				
476	475	Standard Equipment Bay	Each (CLEC Provided)	NONE		
477		CEV, HUT, CABINET				
478		24 Foot CEV	2 Inch Mounting Space	S8FXZ	\$1.64	
479		16 Foot CEV	2 Inch Mounting Space	S8FY6	\$1.77	
480		Maxi-Hut	2 Inch Mounting Space	S8FXX	\$0.77	
481		Mini-Hut	2 Inch Mounting Space	S8FXY	\$1.33	
482		Large Cabinet	2 Inch Mounting Space	S8FXU	\$1.63	
483		Medium Cabinet	2 Inch Mounting Space	S8FXV S8FXW	\$2.19	
484 485		Small Cabinet INTERCONNECTION COSTS:	2 Inch Mounting Space	SOFAW	\$3.29	
485		ILEC TO CLEC CONNECTION			-	
486		Voice Grade Arrangement	100 Copper Pairs (CLEC provides cable)	S8F82	\$3.86	\$225.02
488		Voice Grade Arrangement	100 Shielded Pairs (CLEC provides cable)	S8F83	\$3.86	
489		DS1 Arrangement - DCS	28 DS1 (CLEC provides cable)	S8F8X	\$295.42	
490		DS1 Arrangement - DSX	28 DS1 (CLEC provides cable)	S8F8Y	\$6.07	\$651.13
491		DS3 Arrangement - DCS	1 DS3 (CLEC provides cable)	S8F8Z	\$115.30	
492		DS3 Arrangement - DSX	1 DS3 (CLEC provides cable)	S8F81	\$5.69	\$204.42
493	492	Fiber Arrangement	12 Fiber Pairs (CLEC provides cable)	S8F84	\$10.47	\$152.71
494	493	VIRTUAL TO VIRTUAL CONNECTION	· · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · ·			
495	494	Cable Racking and Hole for Optical	Per Cable	S8FY7	\$0.90	
496		Cable Racking and Hole for DS1	Per Cable	S8FY8	\$0.49	
497		Cable Racking and Hole for DS3	Per Cable	S8FY9	\$0.35	
498		Route Design		NRLWF		\$463.36
499		Connection for DS1	Per 28 Circuits (CLEC provides cable)	S8GFQ	\$0.41	\$0.00
500		Connection for DS3	Per Circuit (CLEC provides cable)	S8GFR	\$0.27	\$0.00
501		Connection for Optical	Per Cable (CLEC provides cable)	S8GFS	\$0.81	\$0.00
502		PROJECT MANAGEMENT				
503 504		CEV, HUT & CABINET Project Coordination	Par CLEC Application Augment	NRFCK		\$631.17
505		EQUIPMENT MAINTENANCE AND SECURITY ESCORT	Per CLEC Application Augment	NRFCK		Φ031.17
506		CENTRAL OFFICE TYPE				
507		Staffed CO During Normal Business Hours	Per 1/4 Hour	NRMHK		\$15.15
508		Staffed CO During Outside Normal Business Hours	4 Hour Minimum - Initial	NRMHN		\$242.35
509		Staffed CO During Outside Normal Business Hours	Per 1/4 Hour - Additional	NRMJ7		\$15.15
510		Not Staffed CO/RT During Normal Business Hours	Per 1/4 Hour	NRMJ8		\$15.15
511		Not Staffed CO/RT During Outside Normal Business Hours	4 Hour Minimum - Initial	NRMJ9		\$242.35
512		Not Staffed CO/RT During Outside Normal Business Hours	Per 1/4 Hour - Additional	NRML7		\$15.15
513	512	CEV, HUT & CABINET				
514		Per Visit	4 Hour Minimum - Initial	NRMJ9		\$242.35
515		Per Visit	Per 1/4 Hour - Additional	NRML7		\$15.15
516		ADDITIONAL LABOR ELEMENTS				
517		TRAINING	D 4/011			
518		Communications Tech	Per 1/2 Hour	NRMCD		\$39.21
519		CO Manager	Per 1/2 Hour	NRME9		\$39.45
520		Power Engineer	Per 1/2 Hour	NRMF9		\$38.47
521		Equipment Engineer	Per 1/2 Hour	NRMHJ		\$38.47
522 523		EQUIPMENT EVALUATION COST Equipment Engineer	Per 1/2 Hour	NRMO9		\$38.47
523		TEST AND ACCEPTANCE	1 61 1/2 17UUI	INKIVIUS		\$30.47
525		Communications Tech	Per 1/2 Hour	NRMP2		\$39.21
526	525	Communications room	1 01 1/2 1 10ul	MIXIMI-Z		φ39.21
527		AT&T-PROVISIONED FACILITIES & EQUIPMENT: VIRTUAL				
528		REAL ESTATE				
529		Site Conditioning	Per Frame	S8FX5		\$92.81
530		Safety & Security	Per Frame	S8FX6		\$195.57
531		Floor Space Usage	Per Frame	S8FX1	\$28.91	,
532		COMMON SYSTEMS				
533		Common Systems - Standard	Per Frame	S8FX3	\$10.75	
534		Common Systems - Non-Standard	Per Frame	S8FX4	\$19.36	
535		PLANNING				
536		Planning	Per Request	NRM99		\$5,555.76
537		Planning - Subsequent Inter. Cabling	Per Request	NRMA3		\$2,224.49
538		Planning - Subsequent Power Cabling	Per Request	NRMAA		\$2,303.84
539	538	Planning - Subs. Inter./Power Cabling	Per Request	NRMAX		\$2,882.61

			•			
	Α	В	С	D	E	F
		-	-		Current	
						Cumant Nam
					Monthly	Current Non-
					Recurring	Recurring Rate
1	Line	Product Type	Rate Element Description	USOC	Rate	(Initial)
540		POWER PROVISIONING				, , ,
_						
541		Power Cable and Infrastructure:				
542	541	2-10 Amp Feeds	Per 2-10 Amp Power Feeds	C1F3G	\$5.83	\$1,378.83
543	542	2-20 Amp Feeds	Per 2-20 Amp Power Feeds	S8FX7	\$7.74	\$1,570.84
544		2-30 Amp Feeds	Per 2-30 Amp Power Feeds	C1F3H	\$8.35	\$1,700.70
545		2.40 Amp Feeds	Per 2-40 Amp Power Feeds	C1F3J	\$8.96	
546		2-50 Amp Feeds	Per 2-50 Amp Power Feeds	S8FX8	\$9.57	\$1,954.85
547	546	Equipment Grounding:				
548	547	Ground Cable Placement	Per Frame	S8FX9	\$0.36	
		DC POWER AMPERAGE CHARGE	1 01 1 14.110		Ψ0.00	
549			D 40.4		*	
550		HVAC	Per 10 Amps	S8FXO	\$14.62	
551	550	Per Amp	Per Amp	S8FXN	\$10.61	
552	551	CEV, HUT & Cabinets	Per 2 inch mounting space	S8FXP	\$1.27	
553		FIBER CABLE PLACEMENT	7 T. 2 T	99.10	****	
554		Central Office:				
555	554	Fiber Cable	Per Fiber Cable Sheath	S8F8F	\$11.01	\$1,971.42
556	555	Entrance Conduit	Per Fiber Cable Sheath	S8F8G	\$8.17	
557		CEV, HUT & Cabinets:		00.00	70	
			Des Eiles Oalde Obereth	005770		#50.50
558		Fiber Cable Placement	Per Fiber Cable Sheath	S8FXQ		\$53.58
559	558	Entrance Conduit	Per Fiber Cable Sheath	S8FXR	\$2.61	<u> </u>
560	559	MISCELLANEOUS & OPTIONAL COST:				
561		MISCELLANEOUS COSTS				
			Dor Linear Foot, Dor noir	COEVE	#0.00	Ø4.4.04
562		Timing Lead (1 pair per circuit)	Per Linear Foot, Per pair	S8FXT	\$0.08	\$14.81
563		Bits Timing	Based on two (2) leads per circuit	S8FXS	\$3.58	\$698.82
564	563	VIRTUAL FRAME OPTIONS				
565		Standard Equipment Bay	Each	S8FX2	\$22.19	
			Lacii	OUI AZ	Ψ22.13	
566		CEV, HUT, CABINET			_	
567		24 Foot CEV	2 Inch Mounting Space	S8FXZ	\$1.64	
568	567	16 Foot CEV	2 Inch Mounting Space	S8FY6	\$1.77	
569		Maxi-Hut	2 Inch Mounting Space	S8FXX	\$0.77	
570		Mini-Hut	2 Inch Mounting Space	S8FXY	\$1.33	
571		Large Cabinet	2 Inch Mounting Space	S8FXU	\$1.63	
572	571	Medium Cabinet	2 Inch Mounting Space	S8FXV	\$2.19	
573	572	Small Cabinet	2 Inch Mounting Space	S8FXW	\$3.29	
574		INTERCONNECTION COSTS:	2 men meaning opace		ψ0.20	
575		ILEC TO CLEC CONNECTION				
576	575	Voice Grade Arrangement	100 Copper Pairs	S8FXC	\$4.94	\$1,481.37
577	576	Voice Grade Arrangement	100 Shielded Pairs	S8FXD	\$4.94	\$1,481.37
578		DS1 Arrangement - DCS	28 DS1	S8FXE	\$297.44	\$4,067.27
579		DS1 Arrangement - DSX	28 DS1	S8FXF	\$9.79	\$1,800.69
580	579	DS3 Arrangement - DCS	1 DS3	S8FXG	\$115.59	\$2,635.79
581	580	DS3 Arrangement - DSX	1 DS3	S8FXH	\$7.14	\$1,058.10
582		Fiber Arrangement	12 Fiber Pairs (24 Fiber Strands)	S8FXJ	\$6.55	\$1,996.19
			12 (100) (2 (1 (100) 0 (111) (100)	001 X0	ψ0.00	ψι,σσσιισ
583		VIRTUAL TO VIRTUAL CONNECTION			_	
584		Cable Racking and Hole for Optical	Per Cable	S8FY7	\$0.90	
585	584	Cable Racking and Hole for DS1	Per Cable	S8FY8	\$0.49	
586	585	Cable Racking and Hole for DS3	Per Cable	S8FY9	\$0.35	
587		Route Design		NRML9	ψ0.50	\$463.36
			Day 20 Circuita		***	
588	587	Connection for DS1	Per 28 Circuits	S8FXL	\$3.34	\$930.53
589	588	Connection for DS3	Per Circuit	S8FXM	\$3.26	\$706.77
590		Connection for Optical	Per Cable	S8FXK	\$3.32	
591		PROJECT MANAGEMENT			ψ3.3 <u>2</u>	Ţ.,500.50
592		CEV, HUT & CABINET				
593	592	Project Coordination	Per CLEC Application Augment	NRFCK	<u> </u>	\$631.17
594	593	EQUIPMENT MAINTENANCE AND SECURITY ESCORT				
595		CENTRAL OFFICE TYPE				
			Dor 1/4 Hour	NDMI!!		645.45
596		Staffed CO During Normal Business Hours	Per 1/4 Hour	NRMHK		\$15.15
597		Staffed CO During Outside Normal Business Hours	4 Hour Minimum - Initial	NRMHN		\$242.35
598	597	Staffed CO During Outside Normal Business Hours	Per 1/4 Hour - Additional	NRMJ7		\$15.15
599		Not Staffed CO/RT During Normal Business Hours	Per 1/4 Hour	NRMJ8		\$15.15
			4 Hour Minimum - Initial			\$242.35
600		Not Staffed CO/RT During Outside Normal Business Hours		NRMJ9		
601		Not Staffed CO/RT During Outside Normal Business Hours	Per 1/4 Hour - Additional	NRML7		\$15.15
602	601	CEV, HUT & CABINET				
603		Per Visit	4 Hour Minimum - Initial	NRMJ9		\$242.35
		Per Visit				
604			Per 1/4 Hour - Additional	NRML7		\$15.15
605		ADDITIONAL LABOR ELEMENTS				
606	605	TRAINING				
607		Communications Tech	Per 1/2 Hour	NRMCD		\$39.21
			Per 1/2 Hour			\$39.45
608		CO Manager		NRME9		
609		Power Engineer	Per 1/2 Hour	NRMF9		\$38.47
610	609	Equipment Engineer	Per 1/2 Hour	NRMHJ		\$38.47
611		EQUIPMENT EVALUATION COST				
		Equipment Engineer	Per 1/2 Hour	NPMOO		\$38.47
612			1 G1 1/2 1 10UI	NRMO9		
613		TEST AND ACCEPTANCE				
614	613	Communications Tech	Per 1/2 Hour	NRMP2		\$39.21
	614					
			i e	ii.		i

			April 24, 2007			
	Α	В	C	D	E	F
ī					Current	
.					Monthly	Current Non-
					Recurring	Recurring Rate
1	Line	Product Type	Rate Element Description	USOC	Rate	(Initial)
\vdash	Lille	CLEC-PROVISIONED FACILITIES & EQUIPMENT:	Rate Liement Description	0300	Nate	(IIIIIai)
امیما						
616		ADJACENT ON-SITE				
		PLANNING				
618		Planning - Initial	Per Request	NRFA1		\$9,268.73
619	618	Planning - Subsequent	Per Request	NRFA2		\$1,606.77
620	619	REAL ESTATE				
621	620	Land Rental	Per Square Foot	S8GEN	\$0.44	
622	621	POWER PROVISIONING	·			
623	622	Power Cable and Infrastructure:				
624		2-100 Amp Feeds	Per 2-100 Amp Power Feeds (CLEC provides cable)	NONE		
625		·	Per 2-200 Amp Power Feeds (CLEC provides cable)	NONE		
626		2-300 Amp Feeds	Per 2-300 Amp Power Feeds (CLEC provides cable)	NONE		
627		2-400 Amp Feeds	Per 2-400 Amp Power Feeds (CLEC provides cable)	NONE		
			rei 2-400 Amp rower reeds (CLEC provides cable)	NONE		
628		AC Service:	Day Dayweet	NDEOW		C 447.00
629		Extension of 100 Amp AC Service (Opt.)	Per Request	NRFCW	40.05	\$6,447.00
630		AC Usage	Per KWH	S8GEO	\$0.05	
631		DC POWER AMPERAGE CHARGE				
632	631	Per Amp	Per Amp	S8GCR	\$10.61	
633		FIBER CABLE PLACEMENT				
634	633	Fiber Installation	Per Fiber Cable Sheath (CLEC Vendor Pulls Cable)	S8GF4	\$2.13	\$488.48
635	634	Entrance Fiber Racking	Per Rack/Conduit Duct	S8GDG	\$1.55	
636		CABLE RACK			, , , , ,	
637		DC Power Cable Rack	Per Rack	S8GEP	\$13.64	\$2,667.22
638		Fiber Cable Rack	Per Rack	S8GEQ	\$20.63	
639		Interconnection Arrangement (Copper) Racking	Per Rack	S8GER	\$30.63	
			Pel Rack	SOGER	\$30.03	
640		CONDUIT PLACEMENT	Des Desti	2225		A7 000 -
641		DC Power Cable Rack	Per Rack	S8GES		\$7,386.71
642		Fiber Cable Rack	Per Rack	S8GET		\$4,711.89
643	642	Interconnection Arrangement (Copper) Racking	Per Rack	S8GEU		\$5,545.50
644	643	INTERCONNECTION COSTS:				
645	644	ILEC TO CLEC CONNECTION				
646	645	Voice Grade Arrangement	100 Copper Pairs (CLEC provides cable)	S8F3G	\$3.86	\$156.02
647		Voice Grade Arrangement	100 Shielded Pairs (CLEC provides cable)	S8FWW	\$3.86	
648		DS1 Arrangement - DCS	28 DS1 (CLEC provides cable)	S8F2L	\$295.42	
649		DS1 Arrangement - DSX	28 DS1 (CLEC provides cable)	\$8F2R	\$6.07	
650		DS3 Arrangement - DCS	1 DS3 (CLEC provides cable)	S8F23	\$115.30	
651		DS3 Arrangement - DSX	1 DS3 (CLEC provides cable)	S8F27	\$5.69	
652		Fiber Arrangement	12 Fiber Pairs (CLEC provides cable)	S8F3N	\$3.76	\$495.49
653	652					
		AT&T-PROVISIONED FACILITIES & EQUIPMENT:				
654	653	ADJACENT ON-SITE				
655	654	PLANNING				
656	655	Planning - Initial	Per Request	NRFA1		\$9,268.73
657	656	Planning - Subsequent	Per Request	NRFA2		\$1,606.77
658	657	REAL ESTATE	·			
659		Land Rental	Per Square Foot	S8GEN	\$0.44	
660		POWER PROVISIONING			*	
661		Power Cable and Infrastructure:				
662		2-100 Amp Feeds	Per 2-100 Amp Power Feeds	S8GC4	\$13.84	\$7,853.86
663			Per 2-100 Amp Power Feeds	S8GC5		
		2-200 Amp Feeds			\$13.84	
664		2-300 Amp Feeds	Per 2-300 Amp Power Feeds	S8GC6	\$13.84	
665		2-400 Amp Feeds	Per 2-400 Amp Power Feeds	S8GC7	\$13.84	\$28,143.00
		AC Service:	D. D	LIBEATT.		** · · = · ·
667		Extension of 100 Amp AC Service (Opt.)	Per Request	NRFCW	-	\$6,447.00
668		AC Usage	Per KWH	S8GEO	\$0.05	
669		DC POWER AMPERAGE CHARGE				
670		Per Amp	Per Amp	S8GCR	\$10.61	
671	670	FIBER CABLE PLACEMENT				
672	671	Fiber Installation	Per Fiber Cable Sheath	S8GDF	\$2.13	\$976.96
673		Entrance Fiber Racking	Per Rack/Conduit Duct	S8GDG	\$1.55	
674		CABLE RACK			, , , , ,	
675		DC Power Cable Rack	Per Rack	S8GEP	\$13.64	\$2,667.22
676		Fiber Cable Rack	Per Rack	S8GEQ	\$20.63	
677		Interconnection Arrangement (Copper) Racking	Per Rack	S8GER	\$30.63	
	010	CONDUIT PLACEMENT	I OF INDON	JOUER	φου.0ο	
	677		Day 0 Day 1	S8GES		Φ7 000 T
678				つがほとう		\$7,386.71
678 679	678	DC Power Cable Rack	Per 2-Duct			\$4,711.89
678 679 680	678 679	DC Power Cable Rack Fiber Cable Rack	Per 1-Duct	S8GET		
678 679 680 681	678 679 680	DC Power Cable Rack Fiber Cable Rack Interconnection Arrangement (Copper) Racking				
678 679 680 681 682	678 679 680 681	DC Power Cable Rack Fiber Cable Rack Interconnection Arrangement (Copper) Racking INTERCONNECTION COSTS:	Per 1-Duct	S8GET		
678 679 680 681	678 679 680 681	DC Power Cable Rack Fiber Cable Rack Interconnection Arrangement (Copper) Racking	Per 1-Duct	S8GET		
678 679 680 681 682	678 679 680 681 682	DC Power Cable Rack Fiber Cable Rack Interconnection Arrangement (Copper) Racking INTERCONNECTION COSTS:	Per 1-Duct	S8GET	\$6.19	\$5,545.50
678 679 680 681 682 683 684	678 679 680 681 682 683	DC Power Cable Rack Fiber Cable Rack Interconnection Arrangement (Copper) Racking INTERCONNECTION COSTS: ILEC TO CLEC CONNECTION	Per 1-Duct Per 2-Duct	S8GET S8GEU	\$6.19 \$6.19	\$5,545.50 \$1,371.93
678 679 680 681 682 683 684 685	678 679 680 681 682 683 684	DC Power Cable Rack Fiber Cable Rack Interconnection Arrangement (Copper) Racking INTERCONNECTION COSTS: ILEC TO CLEC CONNECTION Voice Grade Arrangement Voice Grade Arrangement	Per 1-Duct Per 2-Duct 100 Copper Pairs 100 Shielded Pairs	S8GET S8GEU S8GEA S8GEB	\$6.19	\$5,545.50 \$1,371.93 \$1,371.93
678 679 680 681 682 683 684 685 686	678 679 680 681 682 683 684 685	DC Power Cable Rack Fiber Cable Rack Interconnection Arrangement (Copper) Racking INTERCONNECTION COSTS: ILEC TO CLEC CONNECTION Voice Grade Arrangement Voice Grade Arrangement DS1 Arrangement - DCS	Per 1-Duct Per 2-Duct 100 Copper Pairs 100 Shielded Pairs 28 DS1	S8GET S8GEU S8GEA S8GEB S8GDN	\$6.19 \$439.98	\$1,371.93 \$1,371.93 \$1,371.45
678 679 680 681 682 683 684 685 686 686	678 679 680 681 682 683 684 685 686	DC Power Cable Rack Fiber Cable Rack Interconnection Arrangement (Copper) Racking INTERCONNECTION COSTS: ILEC TO CLEC CONNECTION Voice Grade Arrangement Voice Grade Arrangement DS1 Arrangement - DCS DS1 Arrangement - DSX	Per 1-Duct Per 2-Duct 100 Copper Pairs 100 Shielded Pairs 28 DS1 28 DS1	S8GET S8GEU S8GEA S8GEB S8GDN S8GDS	\$6.19 \$439.98 \$35.04	\$1,371.93 \$1,371.93 \$1,371.45 \$2,341.45 \$2,341.45
678 679 680 681 682 683 684 685 686 687	678 679 680 681 682 683 684 685 686 687	DC Power Cable Rack Fiber Cable Rack Interconnection Arrangement (Copper) Racking INTERCONNECTION COSTS: ILEC TO CLEC CONNECTION Voice Grade Arrangement Voice Grade Arrangement DS1 Arrangement - DCS DS1 Arrangement - DSX DS3 Arrangement - DCS	Per 1-Duct Per 2-Duct 100 Copper Pairs 100 Shielded Pairs 28 DS1 28 DS1 1 DS3	S8GET S8GEU S8GEA S8GEB S8GDN S8GDS S8GDY	\$6.19 \$439.98 \$35.04 \$242.36	\$1,371.93 \$1,371.93 \$1,371.93 \$2,341.44 \$2,341.44 \$598.33
678 679 680 681 682 683 684 685 686 686	678 679 680 681 682 683 684 685 686 687	DC Power Cable Rack Fiber Cable Rack Interconnection Arrangement (Copper) Racking INTERCONNECTION COSTS: ILEC TO CLEC CONNECTION Voice Grade Arrangement Voice Grade Arrangement DS1 Arrangement - DCS DS1 Arrangement - DSX	Per 1-Duct Per 2-Duct 100 Copper Pairs 100 Shielded Pairs 28 DS1 28 DS1	S8GET S8GEU S8GEA S8GEB S8GDN S8GDS	\$6.19 \$439.98 \$35.04	\$1,371.93 \$1,371.93 \$1,371.93 \$2,341.44 \$2,341.44 \$598.33 \$598.33

			April 24, 2007		•	
Ш	Α	В	C	D	E	F
					Current	Cumant No.
					Monthly	Current Non-
					Recurring	Recurring Rate
1	Line	Product Type	Rate Element Description	USOC	Rate	(Initial)
		CLEC-PROVISIONED FACILITIES & EQUIPMENT:				
692		ADJACENT OFF-SITE				
693		PLANNING				
694		Planning	Per Request	NRFA3		\$1,254.32
695		CONDUIT				
696		Conduit Space	Per Innerduct	S8GEW	\$1.17	
697		INTERCONNECTION COSTS:				
698	697	ILEC TO CLEC CONNECTION				
		V : 0 1 /D00 A	900 DS0 (Hole, Racking, MDF) (CLEC Vendor Pulls and		001110	
699	698	Voice Grade/DS0 Arrangement	Installs Cable)	S8GF5	\$311.43	
		2014	28 DS1 (Hole, Racking, DCS) (CLEC Vendor Pulls and		* 400 00	
700	699	DS1 Arrangement - DCS	Installs Cable)	S8GF6	\$439.96	
704	700	DC4 Amount DCV	28 DS1 (Hole, Racking, DSX) (CLEC Vendor Pulls and	22257	Ф 25 02	
701	700	DS1 Arrangement - DSX	Installs Cable)	S8GF7	\$35.03	
700	704	DOLA A SECOND AND E	450 DS1 (Hole, Racking, MDF) (CLEC Vendor Pulls and	22252	0044.40	
702	701	DS1 Arrangement - MDF	Installs Cable)	S8GF8	\$311.43	
			12 Fiber Pairs (Hole, Racking, FDF) (CLEC Vendor Pulls			
703		Fiber Arrangement	and Installs Cable)	S8GF9	\$9.02	
704	703					
	3 0 ·	AT&T-PROVISIONED FACILITIES & EQUIPMENT:				
705		ADJACENT OFF-SITE				
706		PLANNING	D. D			*****
707		Planning	Per Request	NRFA3		\$1,254.32
708		CONDUIT		A		
709		Conduit Space	Per Innerduct	S8GEW	\$1.17	
710		INTERCONNECTION COSTS:				
711		ILEC TO CLEC CONNECTION				
712		Voice Grade/DS0 Arrangement	900 DS0	S8GEC	\$311.43	
713		DS1 Arrangement - DCS	28 DS1	S8GD0	\$439.96	
714		DS1 Arrangement - DSX	28 DS1	S8GDT	\$35.03	
715		DS1 Arrangement - MDF	450 DS1	S8GDU	\$311.43	
716		Fiber Arrangement	12 Fiber Pairs (24 Fiber Strands)	S8GEH	\$9.02	\$3,370.20
717	716					
718		RATES AND CHARGES FOR				
719		COMPLETE SPACE DISCONTINUANCE				
720		Application Fee	Per Request	NRFX1		\$503.95
721		Project Management Fee – Complete Space Discontinuance	Per Request	NRFX2		\$2,883.10
722		Remove Fiber Jumpers	Per linear foot	NRFX3		\$18.79
723		Remove Fiber Cables	Per linear foot	NRFX4		\$14.43
724		Remove VF/DS0 Cable	Per linear foot	NRFX5		\$2.60
725			Per linear foot	NRFX6		\$4.89
726		Remove DS3 Cable (Coax)	Per linear foot	NRFX7		\$3.57
727		Remove Timing Cable	Per Request	NRFX8		\$9.64
728		Remove Power Cable-50AMP feed & below	Per linear foot	NRFX9		\$24.76
729		Remove Power Cable-100AMP feed & above	Per linear foot	NRFXA		\$22.73
730		Remove Cage Grounding Material	Each grounding lead & ground bar	NRFXB		\$1,462.85
731		Remove Fiber Entrance Cable	Per cable removal job	NRFXC		\$1,664.00
732		Infrastructure Maps & Records	Per cable removal job	NRFXD		\$104.00
733		Engineering Work Order	Per cable removal job	NRFXE		\$104.00
734		Work Group Information Distribution	Per cable removal job	NRFXF		\$104.00
735		Restore Floor Tile – per Standard Bay	Per Standard Bay	NRFXG		\$71.79
736			Per trip	NRFXH		\$144.63
737		Restore Floor Tile	Per Non-Standard Bay	NRFXJ		\$81.53
738	737	DATES AND CHARGES FOR				
739		RATES AND CHARGES FOR				
740 741		SPACE REASSIGNMENT/RESTENCILING Application Fee	Por Poqueet	NDEVI		ΦΕΩ2.05
		Project Management Fee – Space Reassignment	Per Request	NRFXK		\$503.95
742			Per Request	NRFXL		\$2,883.10
743		Restencil DS0/DSL Block	Per 100 pair block	NRFXM		\$15.33 \$6.03
744		Restencil DS1 Block	Per 28 DS1s	NRFXN		\$6.02 \$4.90
745		Restencil DS3 Coax Cable	Per cable	NRFXO		
746 747		Restencil Fiber Cable Block Restencil Fiber Jumper Block	Per 12 pair cable	NRFXP NRFXQ		\$91.95 \$61.30
			Per 4 jumpers Per 1-4 feeds	NRFXR NRFXR		\$61.30 \$107.28
748		Restencil Power and tag cables Restencil Timing Source and tag cable				
749 750		Timing Record Book Update	Per cable Per element	NRFXS NRFXT		\$122.60 \$45.98
	749					
751		Interconnection Records Update	Per element Per element	NRFXU		\$296.61
752		Power Records Update		NRFXV		\$355.94 \$711.00
753	752	Vendor Engineering	Per Space Reassignment job	NRFXW		\$711.88
754	753	DATES AND CHARGES FOR				
755		RATES AND CHARGES FOR				
756		POWER REDUCTION (CABLE REMOVAL)	Des Descript	1 I III III 17 7		A=
		Application Fee	Per Request	NRFXX		\$503.95
757		Project Management Fee – Power Reduction(cable removal)	Per Request	NRFXY	Ì	\$2,220.45
758			Day linear fact	NECVE		A
758 759	758	Remove Power Cable-50AMP feed & below	Per linear foot	NRFXZ		\$24.76
758	758		Per linear foot Per linear foot	NRFXZ NRFY1		\$24.76 \$22.73

April 24, 2007

_		<u> </u>	1 2	T 5		F
	Α	В	C	D	E	F
					Current	0
					Monthly	Current Non-
١. ١					Recurring	Recurring Rate
1	Line	Product Type	Rate Element Description	USOC	Rate	(Initial)
762		RATES AND CHARGES FOR				
763		POWER REDUCTION (REFUSING ONLY)				
764		Application Fee	Per Request	NRFY2		\$503.95
765	764	Project Management Fee – Power Refusing Only	50AMP A&B feeds & below	NRFY3		\$1,562.80
766	765	Project Management Fee – Power Refusing Only	100AMP A&B feeds & above	NRFY4		\$2,004.57
767	766	Power Fuse Reductions on Company BDFB	50AMP A&B feeds & below	NRFY5		\$367.81
768	767	Restencil Power and tag cables	Per 1-4 feeds	NRFY6		\$107.28
769	768	Power Records Update	Per element	NRFY7		\$355.94
770	769	Vendor Engineering	Per Space Reassignment job	NRFY8		\$711.88
771	770	Power Fuse Reductions on Power Board	100AMP A&B feeds & above	NRFY9		\$490.41
772	771	Restencil Power and tag cables	Per 1-4 feeds	NRFYA		\$107.28
773	772	Power Records Update	Per element	NRFYB		\$355.94
774	773	Vendor Engineering	Per Space Reassignment job	NRFYC		\$711.88
775	774					
776	775	RATES AND CHARGES FOR				
777	776	INTERCONNECTION TERMINATION REDUCTION				
778	777	Application Fee	Per Request	NRFYD		\$503.95
779	778	Project Management Fee – Interconnection Cable Reduction	Per Request	NRFYE		\$2,441.33
780	779	Remove VF/DS0 Cable	Per linear foot	NRFYF		\$2.60
781	780	Remove DS1 Cable	Per linear foot	NRFYG		\$4.89
782	781	Remove DS3 Cable (Coax)	Per linear foot	NRFYH		\$3.57
783	782	Remove Fiber Cables	Per linear foot	NRFYJ		\$14.43
784	783	Remove Fiber Jumpers	Per linear foot	NRFYK		\$18.79

			Current Monthly	Current Non- Recurring Rate	Current Non- Recurring Rate
Product Type Local Loops	Rate Element Description Disconnect Loop from inside wiring, per NID	USOCs NRBND	Recurring Rate N/A	(Initial) \$ 46.15	\$ 23.08
Local Loops	2-Wire Analog Zone 1 (Rural)	U21	\$ 35.00		
	2-Wire Analog Zone 1 (Kurai) 2-Wire Analog Zone 2 (Suburban)	U21	\$ 18.00		
	2-Wire Analog Zone 3 (Urban)	U21	\$ 13.00		
	Conditioning for dB loss from 8db to 5db	UL2	\$ 7.80		\$ 12.65
	4-Wire Analog Zone 1(Rural)	U4H	\$ 72.36		
	4-Wire Analog Zone 2 (Suburban)	U4H	\$ 40.52		
	4-Wire Analog Zone 3 (Urban)	U4H	\$ 30.39		
	2-Wire Digital Zone 1(Rural)	U2Q	\$ 72.86		
	2-Wire Digital Zone 2 (Suburban)	U2Q	\$ 47.60		
	2-Wire Digital Zone 3 (Urban)	U2Q	\$ 41.14	\$ 93.24	\$ 48.88
	DS1 Loop Zone 1(Rural)	U4D1X	\$ 166.57		
	DS1 Loop Zone 2 (Suburban)	U4D1X	\$ 142.87		
	DS1 Loop Zone 3 (Urban)	U4D1X	\$ 134.61		
	DS3 Loop Zone 1 (Rural)	U4D3X	\$ 1,493.71		
	DS3 Loop Zone 2 (Suburban)	U4D3X	\$ 1,455.33		
	DS3 Loop Zone 3 (Urban)	U4D3X	\$ 1,087.24	\$ 849.78	\$ 374.82
DSL Capable Loops					
2-Wire xDSL Loop^^1	PSD #1 - 2-Wire xDSL Loop - Zone 1 (Rural)	2SLAX	\$ 35.00		
	PSD #1 - 2-Wire xDSL Loop - Zone 2 (Suburban)	2SLAX	\$ 18.00		
	PSD #1 - 2-Wire xDSL Loop - Zone 3 (Urban)	2SLAX	\$ 13.00	\$ 37.50	\$ 15.65
	PSD #2 - 2-Wire xDSL Loop - Zone 1 (Rural)	2SLCX	\$ 35.00		
	PSD #2 - 2-Wire xDSL Loop - Zone 2 (Suburban)	2SLCX	\$ 18.00		
	PSD #2 - 2-Wire xDSL Loop - Zone 3 (Urban)	2SLCX	\$ 13.00	\$ 37.50	\$ 15.65
	PSD #3 - 2-Wire xDSL Loop - Zone 1 (Rural)	2SLBX	\$ 35.00	\$ 37.50	\$ 15.65
	PSD #3 - 2-Wire xDSL Loop - Zone 1 (Rulai) PSD #3 - 2-Wire xDSL Loop - Zone 2 (Suburban)	2SLBX 2SLBX	\$ 35.00 \$ 18.00		
	PSD #3 - 2-Wire xDSL Loop - Zone 2 (Suburban) PSD #3 - 2-Wire xDSL Loop - Zone 3 (Urban)	2SLBX	\$ 13.00		\$ 15.65
	F3D #3 - 2-vviie XD3L Loop - Zorie 3 (Orbari)	ZSLBA	φ 13.00	φ 37.50	φ 15.05
	PSD #4 - 2-Wire xDSL Loop - Zone 1 (Rural)	2SLDX	\$ 35.00	\$ 37.50	\$ 15.65
	PSD #4 - 2-Wire xDSL Loop - Zone 2 (Suburban)	2SLDX	\$ 18.00		\$ 15.65
	PSD #4 - 2-Wire xDSL Loop - Zone 3 (Urban)	2SLDX	\$ 13.00		
	TODAY ETHIO ADDE 2009 2010 0 (010ati)	2022	Ψ .0.00	V 01.00	Ψ .0.00
	PSD #5 - 2-Wire xDSL Loop - Zone 1 (Rural)	U2F	\$ 35.00	\$ 37.50	\$ 15.65
	PSD #5 - 2-Wire xDSL Loop - Zone 2 (Suburban)	U2F	\$ 18.00		
	PSD #5 - 2-Wire xDSL Loop - Zone 3 (Urban)	U2F	\$ 13.00		
	PSD #7 - 2-Wire xDSL Loop - Zone 1 (Rural)	2SLFX	\$ 35.00	\$ 37.50	\$ 15.65
	PSD #7 - 2-Wire xDSL Loop - Zone 2 (Suburban)	2SLFX	\$ 18.00		
	PSD #7 - 2-Wire xDSL Loop - Zone 3 (Urban)	2SLFX	\$ 13.00	\$ 37.50	\$ 15.65
4-Wire xDSL Loop^^1	PSD #3 - 4-Wire xDSL Loop - Zone 1 (Rural)	4SL1X	\$ 72.37		
	PSD #3 - 4-Wire xDSL Loop - Zone 2 (Suburban)	4SL1X	\$ 40.52		
	PSD #3 - 4-Wire xDSL Loop - Zone 3 (Urban)	4SL1X	\$ 30.39		
IDSL Capable Loops	IDSL Loop Zone 1 (Rural)	UY5FX	\$ 72.87		
	IDSL Loop Zone 2 (Suburban)	UY5FX	\$ 47.60		
	IDSL Loop Zone 3 (Urban)	UY5FX	\$ 41.14		
DSL Cross Connects	DSL Shielded Loop to Collocation	UXRRX	\$ 2.10		
	2-Wire DSL Non-Shielded Cross Connect to Collocation	UCX92	\$ 2.10		
Land Ovelification December	4-Wire DSL Non-Shielded Cross Connect to Collocation	UCX94	\$ 4.17 N/A		
Loop Qualification Process	Loop Qualification Process - Mechanized	NR98U		\$0.00	
LCT	Loop Qualification Process - Manual	NRBXU URCLD	N/A		N/A
LST	LST performed on CODSLAM Loop	URCLD	N/A N/A		N/A N/A
xDSL Conditioning Options	LST performed on Sub Loop	UKCLB	N/A	\$ 194.30	N/A
	xDSL loop conditioning UNE Loops 12,000 feet to 17,500 feet				
Removal of Load Coils	Initial Rate	NRBXZ	N/A	\$ 822.06	\$0.00
	Additional Same Location / Same Cable	NRBAZ	N/A N/A		\$0.00
	Additional Same Location / Same Cable Additional Same Location / Different Cable	NRMNO	N/A N/A		\$0.00
	Additional Same Location / Different Cable	INITARINO	IN/A	ψ 331.74	φ0.00

				Current Non-	Current Non-
Don to st Toma	Data Flavouri Description	11000-	Current Monthly	Recurring Rate	Recurring Rate
Product Type Removal of Excessive Bridge Tap	Rate Element Description	USOCs	Recurring Rate	(Initial)	(Additional)
Removal of Excessive Bridge Tap	Initial Rate	NRBXW	N/A	\$ 362.37	\$0.00
	Additional Same Location / Same Cable	NRMNG	N/A		\$0.00
	Additional Same Location / Different Cable	NRMNH	N/A		\$0.00
Removal of Repeaters					
	Initial Rate	NRBXV	N/A		\$0.00
	Additional Same Location / Same Cable	NRMNA	N/A		\$0.00
Description I Orito & Francis of Dritos Trans	Additional Same Location / Different Cable	NRMNB	N/A	\$ 119.37	\$0.00
Removal of Load Coils & Excessive Bridge Tap	Initial Rate	NRBXF	N/A	\$ 1,184.43	\$0.00
	Additional Same Location / Same Cable	NRMNK	N/A		\$0.00
	Additional Same Location / Different Cable	NRMNL	N/A		\$0.00
Removal Excessive Bridge Tap & Repeater	Additional Game Education / Billional Gable	TATALITY E	14// (Ψ 170.00	ψ0.00
	Initial Rate	NRBXH	N/A	\$ 659.14	\$0.00
	Additional Same Location / Same Cable	NRMND	N/A		\$0.00
	Additional Same Location / Different Cable	NRMNE	N/A	\$ 242.73	\$0.00
xDSL loop conditioning UNE Loops over 17,500 feet in addition to conditioning of 12,000 feet to 17,500 feet.					
Removal of Load Coils					
	Initial Rate	NRBNJ	N/A	\$ 286.15	\$0.00
	Additional Same Location / Same Cable	NRMNY	N/A		\$0.00
	Additional Same Location / Different Cable	NRMNZ	N/A	\$ 116.98	\$0.00
Removal of Excessive Bridge Tap					
	Initial Rate	NRBNK	N/A		\$0.00
	Additional Same Location / Same Cable Additional Same Location / Different Cable	NRMNU NRMNV	N/A N/A		\$0.00 \$0.00
Removal of Repeaters	Additional Same Location / Different Cable	NKIVINV	N/A	\$ 62.24	\$0.00
Removal of Repeaters	Initial Rate	NRBNL	N/A	\$ 315.36	\$0.00
	Additional Same Location / Same Cable	NRMNQ	N/A		\$0.00
	Additional Same Location / Different Cable	NRMNR	N/A		\$0.00
Removal of Load Coils & Excessive Bridge Tap					
	Initial Rate	NRBM8	N/A		\$0.00
	Additional Same Location / Same Cable	NRMNW	N/A		\$0.00
D 15 1 D11 T 0D	Additional Same Location / Different Cable	NRMNX	N/A	\$ 179.22	\$0.00
Removal Excessive Bridge Tap & Repeater	Initial Rate	NRBTV	N/A	\$ 498.06	\$0.00
	Additional Same Location / Same Cable	NRMNS	N/A		\$0.00
	Additional Same Location / Different Cable	NRMNT	N/A		\$0.00
Removal of All Bridged Tap	Additional Game Ecodium / Emotoria Gasto		1.07.	Ψ	ψ0.00
RABT- MMP					
	Removal of non-excessive bridged tap DSL loops >0Kft. And <17.5Kft.	NRMRJ	N/A	\$ 359.35	N/A
	Removal of All Bridged Tap DSL Loops 12Kft. To 17.5Kft.	NRMRP	N/A		N/A
	Removal of non-excessive bridged tap DSL loops >17.5Kft DSL Loops - per element incremental	NRMRS	N/A		
	Removal of All Bridged Tap DSL loops >17.5KFt per element incremental	NRMRM	N/A		
	DS1 Loop to Collocation DS3 C.O. Cross Connect to Collocation	UDLY4 UCXBX	\$ 8.90 \$ 32.00		
Loop Cross Connects	2-Wire Analog Loop to Collocation	UCXC2	\$ 32.00		
Loop Cross Connects	2-Wire Analog Loop to Collocation 2-Wire Analog Loop to Collocation (without testing)	UCXD2	\$ 2.10		
	4-Wire Analog Loop to Collocation	UCXC4	\$ 4.17		
	4-Wire Analog Loop to Collocation (without testing)	UCXD4	\$ 4.17		
		(UCXC2) under			
	2-Wire Digital Loop to Collocation	development	\$ 2.10	\$ 62.04	\$ 48.22
		(UCXD2) under			
	2-Wire Digital Loop to Collocation (without testing)	development	\$ 2.10		
O. b. Leave Halbert all and	DS3 C.O. Cross Connect to Collocation	UCXBX	\$ 32.00		
Sub-loop Unbundling	ECS to SAI subloop charge 2-Wire Analog Zone 1 (Rural)	U6LAP U6LAP	\$ 3.78 \$ 3.20	\$0.00 \$0.00	
	ECS to SAI subloop charge 2-Wire Analog Zone 2 (Suburban) ECS to SAI subloop charge 2-Wire Analog Zone 3 (Urban)	U6LAP U6LAP	\$ 3.20 \$ 2.01	\$0.00 \$0.00	
	ECS to SAI subloop charge 2-Wire Analog Zone 3 (Orban) ECS to Terminal subloop charge 2-Wire Analog Zone 1 (Rural)	U6LAP	\$ 25.92	\$0.00	
	ECS to Terminal subloop charge 2-Wire Analog Zone 1 (Rdial)	U6LAQ	\$ 14.59		
	ECS to Terminal subloop charge 2-Wire Analog Zone 3 (Urban)	U6LAQ	\$ 10.80		

			Current Monthly	Current Non- Recurring Rate	Current Non- Recurring Rate
Product Type	Rate Element Description	USOCs	Recurring Rate	(Initial)	(Additional)
Froduct Type	ECS to NID subloop charge 2-Wire Analog Zone 1 (Rural)	U6LAR	\$ 30.19	\$0.00	\$0.00
	ECS to NID subloop charge 2-Wire Analog Zone 2 (Suburban)	U6LAR	\$ 19.20	\$0.00	\$0.00
	ECS to NID subloop charge 2-Wire Analog Zone 3 (Urban)	U6LAR	\$ 15.33	\$0.00	\$0.00
	SAI to Terminal subloop charge 2-Wire Analog Zone 1 (Rural)	U6LAS	\$ 22.73	\$0.00	\$0.00
	SAI to Terminal subloop charge 2-Wire Analog Zone 2 (Suburban)	U6LAS	\$ 11.95	\$0.00	\$0.00
	SAI to Terminal subloop charge 2-Wire Analog Zone 3 (Urban)	U6LAS	\$ 9.35	\$0.00	\$0.00
	SAI to NID subloop charge 2-Wire Analog Zone 1 (Rural)	U6LAT	\$ 27.00	\$0.00	\$0.00
	SAI to NID subloop charge 2-Wire Analog Zone 2 (Suburban)	U6LAT	\$ 16.56	\$0.00	\$0.00
	SAI to NID subloop charge 2-Wire Analog Zone 3 (Urban)	U6LAT	\$ 13.88	\$0.00	\$0.00
	Terminal to NID subloop charge 2-Wire Analog Zone 1 (Rural)	U6LAU	\$ 4.41	\$0.00	\$0.00
	Terminal to NID subloop charge 2-Wire Analog Zone 2 (Suburban)	U6LAU	\$ 4.75	\$0.00	\$0.00
	Terminal to NID subloop charge 2-Wire Analog Zone 3 (Urban)	U6LAU U6LEP	\$ 4.68 \$ 7.57	\$0.00	\$0.00 \$0.00
	ECS to SAI subloop charge 4-Wire Analog Zone 1 (Rural) ECS to SAI subloop charge 4-Wire Analog Zone 2 (Suburban)	U6LEP	\$ 7.57	\$0.00 \$0.00	\$0.00
	ECS to SAI subloop charge 4-Wire Analog Zone 2 (Suburban)	U6LEP	\$ 4.03	\$0.00	\$0.00
	ECS to Terminal subloop charge 4-Wire Analog Zone 1 (Rural)	U6LEQ	\$ 51.84	\$0.00	\$0.00
	ECS to Terminal subloop charge 4-Wire Analog Zone 2 (Suburban)	U6LEQ	\$ 29.19	\$0.00	\$0.00
	ECS to Terminal subloop charge 4-Wire Analog Zone 3 (Urban)	U6LEQ	\$ 21.61	\$0.00	\$0.00
	ECS to NID subloop charge 4-Wire Analog Zone 1 (Rural)	U6LER	\$ 58.56	\$0.00	\$0.00
	ECS to NID subloop charge 4-Wire Analog Zone 2 (Suburban)	U6LER	\$ 35.91	\$0.00	\$0.00
	ECS to NID subloop charge 4-Wire Analog Zone 3 (Urban)	U6LER	\$ 28.33	\$0.00	\$0.00
	SAI to Terminal subloop charge 4-Wire Analog Zone 1 (Rural)	U6LES	\$ 45.47	\$0.00	\$0.00
	SAI to Terminal subloop charge 4-Wire Analog Zone 2 (Suburban)	U6LES	\$ 23.91	\$0.00	\$0.00
	SAI to Terminal subloop charge 4-Wire Analog Zone 3 (Urban)	U6LES	\$ 18.70	\$0.00	\$0.00
	SAI to NID subloop charge 4-Wire Analog Zone 1 (Rural)	U6LET	\$ 52.18	\$0.00	\$0.00
	SAI to NID subloop charge 4-Wire Analog Zone 2 (Suburban)	U6LET	\$ 30.63	\$0.00	\$0.00
	SAI to NID subloop charge 4-Wire Analog Zone 3 (Urban)	U6LET	\$ 25.42	\$0.00	\$0.00
	Terminal to NID subloop charge 4-Wire Analog Zone 1 (Rural)	U6LEU	\$ 7.02	\$0.00	\$0.00
	Terminal to NID subloop charge 4-Wire Analog Zone 2 (Suburban)	U6LEU	\$ 7.02	\$0.00	\$0.00
	Terminal to NID subloop charge 4-Wire Analog Zone 3 (Urban) ECS to SAI subloop charge 2-Wire DSL Zone 1 (Rural)	U6LEU U6LCP	\$ 7.02 \$ 3.80	\$0.00 \$0.00	\$0.00 \$0.00
	ECS to SAI subloop charge 2-Wire DSL Zone 1 (Rural) ECS to SAI subloop charge 2-Wire DSL Zone 2 (Suburban)	U6LCP	\$ 3.80	\$0.00	\$0.00
	ECS to SAI subloop charge 2-Wire DSL Zone 3 (Urban)	U6LCP	\$ 2.01	\$0.00	\$0.00
	ECS to Terminal subloop charge 2-Wire DSL Zone 1 (Rural)	U6LCQ	\$ 25.94	\$0.00	\$0.00
	ECS to Terminal subloop charge 2-Wire DSL Zone 2 (Suburban)	U6LCQ	\$ 14.62	\$0.00	\$0.00
	ECS to Terminal subloop charge 2-Wire DSL Zone 3 (Urban)	U6LCQ	\$ 10.80	\$0.00	\$0.00
	ECS to NID subloop charge 2-Wire DSL Zone 1 (Rural)	U6LCR	\$ 30.20	\$0.00	\$0.00
	ECS to NID subloop charge 2-Wire DSL Zone 2 (Suburban)	U6LCR	\$ 19.23	\$0.00	\$0.00
	ECS to NID subloop charge 2-Wire DSL Zone 3 (Urban)	U6LCR	\$ 15.33	\$0.00	\$0.00
	SAI to Terminal subloop charge 2-Wire DSL Zone 1 (Rural)	U6LCS	\$ 22.75	\$0.00	\$0.00
	SAI to Terminal subloop charge 2-Wire DSL Zone 2 (Suburban)	U6LCS	\$ 11.98	\$0.00	\$0.00
	SAI to Terminal subloop charge 2-Wire DSL Zone 3 (Urban)	U6LCS	\$ 9.35	\$0.00	\$0.00
	SAI to NID subloop charge 2-Wire DSL Zone 1 (Rural)	U6LCT	\$ 27.02	\$0.00	\$0.00
	SAI to NID subloop charge 2-Wire DSL Zone 2 (Suburban)	U6LCT U6LCT	\$ 16.58 \$ 13.88	\$0.00 \$0.00	\$0.00 \$0.00
	SAI to NID subloop charge 2-Wire DSL Zone 3 (Urban) Terminal to NID subloop charge 2-Wire DSL Zone 1 (Rural)	U6LCI	\$ 13.88 \$ 4.41	\$0.00 \$0.00	\$0.00 \$0.00
	Terminal to NID subloop charge 2-Wire DSL Zone 1 (Rural) Terminal to NID subloop charge 2-Wire DSL Zone 2 (Suburban)	U6LCU	\$ 4.41	\$0.00	\$0.00
	Terminal to NID subloop charge 2-Wire DSL Zone 3 (Urban)	U6LCU	\$ 4.68	\$0.00	\$0.00
	ECS to SAI subloop charge 4-Wire DSL Zone 1 (Rural)	U6LGP	\$ 7.60	\$0.00	\$0.00
	ECS to SAI subloop charge 4-Wire DSL Zone 2 (Suburban)	U6LGP	\$ 6.46	\$0.00	\$0.00
	ECS to SAI subloop charge 4-Wire DSL Zone 3 (Urban)	U6LGP	\$ 4.03	\$0.00	\$0.00
	ECS to Terminal subloop charge 4-Wire DSL Zone 1 (Rural)	U6LGQ	\$ 51.87	\$0.00	\$0.00
	ECS to Terminal subloop charge 4-Wire DSL Zone 2 (Suburban)	U6LGQ	\$ 29.24	\$0.00	\$0.00
	ECS to Terminal subloop charge 4-Wire DSL Zone 3 (Urban)	U6LGQ	\$ 21.61	\$0.00	\$0.00
	ECS to NID subloop charge 4-Wire DSL Zone 1 (Rural)	U6LGR	\$ 58.59	\$0.00	\$0.00
	ECS to NID subloop charge 4-Wire DSL Zone 2 (Suburban)	U6LGR	\$ 35.96	\$0.00	\$0.00
	ECS to NID subloop charge 4-Wire-DSL Zone 3 (Urban)	U6LGR	\$ 28.33	\$0.00	\$0.00
	SAI to Terminal subloop charge 4-Wire DSL Zone 1 (Rural)	U6LGS	\$ 45.50	\$0.00	\$0.00
	SAI to Terminal subloop charge 4-Wire DSL Zone 2 (Suburban)	U6LGS	\$ 23.96	\$0.00	\$0.00
	SAI to Terminal subloop charge 4-Wire DSL Zone 3 (Urban) SAI to NID subloop charge 4-Wire DSL Zone 1 (Rural)	U6LGS U6LGT	\$ 18.70 \$ 52.22	\$0.00 \$0.00	\$0.00 \$0.00
	JOAN TO MID SUDIOUP CHARGE 4-WITE DOL ZONE T (KUTAL)	UOLGI	φ 52.22	\$0.00	\$U.UU

				Current Non-	Current Non-
			Current Monthly	Recurring Rate	Recurring Rate
Product Type	Rate Element Description	USOCs	Recurring Rate	(Initial)	(Additional)
,,	SAI to NID subloop charge 4-Wire DSL Zone 2 (Suburban)	U6LGT	\$ 30.68	\$0.00	\$0.00
	SAI to NID subloop charge 4-Wire DSL Zone 3 (Urban)	U6LGT	\$ 25.42	\$0.00	\$0.00
	Terminal to NID subloop charge 4-Wire DSL Zone 1 (Rural)	U6LGU	\$ 7.02	\$0.00	\$0.00
	Terminal to NID subloop charge 4-Wire DSL Zone 2 (Suburban)	U6LGU	\$ 7.02	\$0.00	\$0.00
	Terminal to NID subloop charge 4-Wire DSL Zone 3 (Urban)	U6LGU	\$ 7.02	\$0.00	\$0.00
Sub-loop Unbundling Cross Connect	Subloop Cross Connect 2-Wire Analog Non-Central Office Originating	UKCV2	N/A	\$ 448.78	\$ 170.20
	Subloop Cross Connect 4-Wire Analog Non-Central Office Originating	UKCV4	N/A	\$ 450.33	\$ 171.77
	Subloop Cross Connect 2-Wire DSL Non-Central Office Originating	UKCZ2	N/A	\$ 448.78	\$ 170.20
	Subloop Cross Connect 4-Wire DSL Non-Central Office Originating	UKCZ4	N/A	\$ 450.57	\$ 171.77
Dedicated Transport (DT)	DT-DS1 Interoffice Transport, First Mile - Zone 1 (Rural)	ULNHS	\$ 148.99	\$ 301.93	\$ 179.82
	DT-DS1 Interoffice Transport, First Mile - Zone 2 (Suburban)	ULNHS	\$ 92.19	\$ 301.93	\$ 179.82
	DT-DS1 Interoffice Transport, First Mile - Zone 3 (Urban)	ULNHS	\$ 78.09	\$ 301.93	\$ 179.82
	DT-DS1 Interoffice Transport, First Mile - Interzone	ULNHS	\$ 140.40		
	DT-DS1 Interoffice Transport, Each Additional Mile - Zone 1 (Rural)	ULNHS	\$ 7.68		
	DT-DS1 Interoffice Transport, Each Additional Mile - Zone 2 (Suburban)	ULNHS	\$ 14.17	N/A	
	DT-DS1 Interoffice Transport, Each Additional Mile - Zone 3 (Urban)	ULNHS	\$ 2.24	N/A	
	DT-DS1 Interoffice Transport, Each Additional Mile - Interzone	ULNHS	\$ 2.99		
	DT-DS3 Interoffice Transport, First Mile - Zone 1 (Rural)	ULNJS	\$ 2,007.79		
	DT-DS3 Interoffice Transport, First Mile - Zone 2 (Suburban)	ULNJS	\$ 1,223.73		
	DT-DS3 Interoffice Transport, First Mile - Zone 3 (Urban)	ULNJS	\$ 822.78		
	DT-DS3 Interoffice Transport, First Mile - Interzone	ULNJS	\$ 1,696.31		
	DT-DS3 Interoffice Transport, Each Additional Mile - Zone 1 (Rural)	ULNJS	\$ 160.14		
	DT-DS3 Interoffice Transport, Each Additional Mile - Zone 2 (Suburban)	ULNJS	\$ 274.35		N/A
	DT-DS3 Interoffice Transport, Each Additional Mile - Zone 3 (Urban)	ULNJS	\$ 58.67		
	DT-DS3 Interoffice Transport, Each Additional Mile - Interzone	ULNJS	\$ 58.13		
Dedicated Cross Connects	DS1 to Collocation	UCXHX	\$ 8.90		
Dedicated 01033 Connects	DS3 to Collocation	UCXJX	\$ 29.16		
Multiplexing	DS1 to VG	UM4BX	\$ 182.83		
Multiplexing	DS3 to DS1	UM4AX	\$ 632.51		
Dark Fiber	Dark Fiber -Interoffice per strand	ULYCX	\$ 68.21		
Dark Fiber	Dark Fiber - Interoffice per straint Dark Fiber - Interoffice per foot Zone 1 (Rural)	ULNCF	\$ 0.013236		
	Dark Fiber - Interoffice per foot Zone 2 (Suburban)	ULNCF	\$ 0.009097		
	Dark Fiber - Interoffice per foot Zone 3 (Urban)	ULNCF	\$ 0.012156		
	Dark Fiber Cross Connect - Interoffice	UKCJX	\$ 7.65		
	Dark Fiber - Interoffice Inquiry	NR9D6	W/A		
Cross Connects to Point of Access (POA)	2-Wire Analog Loop to POA - Method 1	UXRA1	\$ 1.30		
Closs Colliects to Follit of Access (FOA)	2-Wire Analog Loop to POA - Method 2	UXRA2	\$ 1.30		
	2-Wire Analog Loop to POA - Method 2 2-Wire Analog Loop to POA - Method 3	UXRA2 UXRA3	\$ 1.30		
Routine Modifications	Routine Modifications	N3RUE	\$ 1.30 N/A		
	Manual New - Simple	NRBUQ	N/A N/A		N/A
Service Order Charges					
	Manual Change - Simple Manual Record - Simple	NRBUO NRBUU	N/A N/A		N/A N/A
	Manual Disconnect - Simple	NRBUW	N/A		N/A
	Manual Expedited - Simple	NRMV1	N/A		N/A
		NRMV1 NRMV5	N/A N/A		N/A
	Manual Customer Not Ready - Simple				
	Manual Due Date Change or Cancellation - Simple	NRMV3	N/A N/A		N/A N/A
	Manual New - Complex	NRBUR			
	Manual Change - Complex	NRBUP	N/A		N/A
	Manual Record - Complex	NRBUV	N/A		N/A
	Manual Disconnect - Complex	NRBUX	N/A		N/A
	Manual Expedited - Complex	NRMV2	N/A		N/A
	Manual Customer Not Ready - Complex	NRMV6	N/A		N/A
	Manual Due Date Change or Cancellation - Complex	NRMV4	N/A		N/A
	Electronic New - Simple	NR9W2	N/A		N/A
	Electronic New - Complex	NRBGX	N/A		N/A
	Electronic Change - Simple	NR9GG	N/A		N/A
	Electronic Change - Complex	NR9G8	N/A		N/A
	Electronic Record - Simple	NR9GU	N/A		N/A
	Electronic Record - Complex	NR9G7	N/A		N/A
	Electronic Disconnect - Simple	NR9GZ	N/A		N/A
	Electronic Disconnect - Complex	NR9G9	N/A	\$ 28.91	N/A

			Comment Manthly	Current Non-	Current Non-
			Current Monthly	Recurring Rate	Recurring Rate
Product Type	Rate Element Description	USOCs	Recurring Rate	(Initial)	(Additional)
	Electronic Expedited - Simple	NRMV7	N/A		N//
	Electronic Expedited - Complex	NRMVX	N/A	\$ 3.33	N/A
	Electronic Customer Not Ready - Simple	NRMV9	N/A		N/.
	Electronic Customer Not Ready - Complex	NRMVY	N/A		N/.
	Electronic Due Date Change or Cancellation - Simple	NRMV8	N/A		N/
	Electronic Due Date Change or Cancellation - Complex	NRMVZ	N/A		N/
	PIC Change Charge	NRBL9	N/A		N/.
Directory Assistance	Directory Assistance (DA) - per call	ZZUO3	\$ 0.40	N/A	N/.
	Directory Assistance (DA) - per call	ZZUO4	\$ 0.40	N/A	N/
	Directory Assistance Call Completion (DACC) - per call	ZZUO7	\$ 0.15	N/A	N/
	National Directory Assistance (NDA)	ZZUO5	\$ 0.65	N/A	N/
	National Directory Assistance (NDA)	ZZUO6	\$ 0.65	N/A	N/
	Directory Assistance Non-Pub Emergency Service	Not Applicable	\$ 2.00	N/A	N/
	Directory Assistance - Branding - Initial/Subsequent Load	NRBDG	N/A		
	Directory Assistance - Branding Per call	ZZUCB	\$ 0.030	Ψ 1,000.00 N/A	Ψ 1,000.00 N/
	Directory Assistance - Based Rate Reference - Initial Load	NRBDL	N/A		N/
		NRBDM	N/A		
	Directory Assistance Rate Reference - Subsequent Load				
	Directory Assistance Listings (DAL)-Initial Load, per listing	Not Applicable	N/A		N/
	Directory Assistance Listings (DAL)-Update, per listing	Not Applicable	N/A		N/.
	Directory Assistance Listings (DAL)-Non-Pub Emergency Message Service	Not Applicable	\$ 2.10	N/A	N/A
	Business Category Search (BCS)	ZZUOB	\$ 0.65	N/A	N/A
	Reverse Directory Assistance	ZZUO8	\$ 0.65	N/A	N/A
	Reverse Directory Assistance	ZZUO9	\$ 0.65	N/A	N/A
Operator Services	Operated Services - Fully Automated Call Processing (Per completed automated call)	ZZUO1	\$ 0.15	N/A	N/A
·	Operator Services - Operator Assisted Call Processing (Per work second)	ZZUO2	\$ 0.030	N/A	N/A
Emergency Services	For each DS0 E911 Trunk Terminated		\$ 33.22	\$ 110.00	\$ 110.00
Hosting	Hosting: Per Record Charge For Full Status RAO Company-Hosting Network Company	Not Applicable	\$ 0.002	N/A	N/A
,	Hosting: Per Record Charge For Full Status RAO Company-National CMDS Network	Not Applicable	\$ 0.005	N/A	N/A
	Hosting: Per Record Charge For Non-Full Status RAO Company-National CMDS Network	Not Applicable	\$ 0.007	N/A	N/A
	Hosting: Per Record Charge For Non-Full Status RAO Company-Hosting Company Network	Not Applicable	\$ 0.010	N/A	N/A
Clearinghouse	CH processing charge for service - per originated CH record	Not Applicable	\$ 0.020	N/A	N/A
Cleaninghouse	CH billing message - per message	Not Applicable	\$ 0.050	N/A	N//
Maintenance of Service Charges & Non-Productive	On billing message - permessage	Not Applicable	\$ 0.050	IV/A	IN//
	Pagia Time, pay half have	MVV	N/A	¢ 40.40	\$ 23.78
Dispatch	Basic Time - per half hour				
	Overtime - per half hour	MVV	N/A		
	Premium Time - per half hour	MVV	N/A		
Time and Materials Charges	Basic Time - per half hour	ALK	N/A		
	Basic Time - per half hour	ALT	N/A		
	Basic Time - per half hour	ALH	N/A		
	Overtime - per half hour	ALK	N/A	\$ 62.10	\$ 30.10
	Overtime - per half hour	ALT	N/A	\$ 62.10	\$ 30.10
	Overtime - per half hour	ALH	N/A	\$ 62.10	\$ 30.10
	Premium Time - per half hour	ALK	N/A	\$ 74.73	\$ 36.40
	Premium Time - per half hour	ALT	N/A		
	Premium Time - per half hour	ALH	N/A		
	por rain river	A-II	14/73	Ψ 1-1.10	ψ 30. 1 0
Poles and Duct (Structure)	Poles (\$/attachment/yr.)* ##		\$ 0.65		
Side and Busi (Girdotale)	Per Foot Conduit Occupancy Fees ##		ų 0.00		
	Full Duct (\$/ft/yr.)		\$ 0.64		
	Half Duct (\$/ft/yr)		\$ 0.84		
	Frail Duck (\$\psi \text{IV}(\frac{1}{2})		φ 0.32		
	Contract Administration Foo			¢ 40F.00	
	Contract Administration Fee			\$ 125.00	
	Administrative Record-Keeping Fee			\$ 125.00	
				5 Times the Annual	
	Unauthorized Attachment Fee			Rate per Pole	
				5 Times the Annual	
				Rate per Conduit	
	Unauthorized Occupancy Fee			Foot	
	* For(1) each one foot of usable space, or fraction thereof, occupied and (2) each additional one foot of space,				
	or fraction thereof, rendered unusable by the attachment's presence.				
		1	1		

Product Type	Rate Element Description	USOCs	Current M	-	Current Non- Recurring Rate (Initial)	Current Non- Recurring Rate (Additional)
	## Note: All pole and conduit license fees are for a period of one year from January 1 thru December 31,				, , , ,	
	effective January 1, 2005 and billable semi-annually in advance in January and July of each year.					
	New rates will be communicated to CLEC no later than November 1st for the succeeding year.					
TRANSIT SERVICE						
	Zone 1	USAGE	\$ 0.	001770		
	Zone 2	USAGE		001485		
	Zone 3	USAGE		001356		
		COACL	Ψ 0.	001000		
	Out of Region	USAGE	\$ 0.	006000		
	Out of Region	COACL	Ψ 0.	000000		
	+					
INTERCARRIER COMPENSATION						
Rate for All ISP-Bound Traffic and Section 251(b)(5)	+					
Traffic as per FCC 01-131 per MOU		ZZUR2	\$	0.0007	N/A	N/
BUSINESS		ZZUNZ	Ψ	0.0007	IN/A	IN/
LOCAL EXCHANGE SERVICE						
LOCAL EXCHANGE SERVICE	Puringer 1 Porty			19.80%	10.000/	N/
	Business 1 Party		+		19.80%	
EVDANDED LOCAL CALLING	Business - Multi-Line Hunting			19.80%	19.80%	N/.
EXPANDED LOCAL CALLING	For a state of Oalling (Mandata)		-	10.000	10.00-	N/.
	Expanded Local Calling (Mandatory)			19.80%	19.80%	N/A
	Mandatory Extended Area Calling Service (EACS) - 1 Party			19.80%	19.80%	N//
	Mandatory EACS - Hotel/Motel Measured Trunk			19.80%	19.80%	N/A
	Mandatory EACS - Multi-Line Hunting			19.80%	19.80%	N/A
	Mandatory EACS - PBX Trunk			19.80%	19.80%	N/A
VERTICAL SERVICES						N/A
	Auto Redial			19.80%		N/A
	Call Blocker			19.80%	19.80%	N/A
	Call Forwarding			19.80%	19.80%	N/A
	Call Forwarding - Busy Line			19.80%	19.80%	N//
	Call Forwarding - Busy Line/Don't Answer			19.80%	19.80%	N/A
	Call Forwarding - Don't Answer			19.80%	19.80%	N/.
	Call Return			19.80%	19.80%	N/
	Call Trace			19.80%	19.80%	N/
	Call Waiting			19.80%	19.80%	N/
	Calling Name			19.80%	19.80%	N/
	Calling Number			19.80%	19.80%	N/
	ComCall®			19.80%	19.80%	N/
	Personalized Ring (1 dependent number)			19.80%	19.80%	N/
	Personalized Ring (2 dependent number)			19.80%	19.80%	N/
	Personalized Ring (2 dependent numbers - 2nd number)			19.80%	19.80%	N/
	Priority Call		+	19.80%	19.80%	N/
	Remote Access to Call Forwarding			19.80%	19.80%	N/
	Selective Call Forwarding			19.80%	19.80%	
	Simultaneous Call Forwarding		+	19.80%	19.80%	N/
	Speed Calling 8		+			N/A
			-	19.80%	19.80%	
	Speed Calling 30			19.80%	19.80%	N/.
DID	Three Way Calling			19.80%	19.80%	N/.
DID	DID (Fine Divide (400, Octoor 4)		+	10.000	10.05	N/
	DID (First Block of 100 - Category 1)			19.80%	19.80%	N/
	DID (First Block of 10 - Category 1)		_	19.80%	19.80%	N/
	DID (Ea. adl. block of 10 after first 10 - Category 1)			19.80%	19.80%	N/
	DID (Ea. adl. block of 100 after first 100 - Category 2)			19.80%	19.80%	N/
	DID (Ea. adl. block of 10 assigned over 1st 100 - Category 2)			19.80%	19.80%	N/
	DID (with Multifrequency)			19.80%	19.80%	N/
	DID (with Dual-Tone Multifrequency)		1	19.80%	19.80%	N/
	DID (1st 10 Trunks or access lines)			19.80%	19.80%	N/
	DID (11th thru 50th trunk or network access line)			19.80%	19.80%	N/
	DID (51st trunk or network access line)			19.80%	19.80%	N/A
TRUNKS	<u>'</u>					N/
	Analog Trunks			19.80%	19.80%	N/

Product Type	Rate Element Description	USOCs	Current Monthly Recurring Rate	Current Non- Recurring Rate (Initial)	Current Non- Recurring Rate (Additional)
	Digital Trunks		19.80%	19.80%	N/A
AIN					N/A
	Area Wide Networking		19.80%	19.80%	N/A
	Caller Intellidata®		19.80%	19.80%	N/A
	Disaster Routing Service Intelligent Redirectsm		19.80% 19.80%	19.80% 19.80%	N/A N/A
	Positive ID		19.80%	19.80%	N/A
OTHER	1 OSHIVE ID		13.0070	13.0070	N/A
OTHER	Bundled Telecommunications Services (e.g., the Works)		19.80%	19.80%	N/A
	Busy Out Arrangements		19.80%	19.80%	N/A
	Customer Alerting Enablement		19.80%	19.80%	N/A
	Grandfathered Services		19.80%	19.80%	N/A
	Hot Line		19.80%	19.80%	N/A
	Hunting		19.80%	19.80%	N/A
	Local Operator Assistance Service		19.80%	19.80%	N/A
	Night Number associated with Telephone Number		19.80%	19.80%	N/A
	Night Number associated with a Terminal		19.80%	19.80%	N/A
	Promotions (Greater than 90 days)		19.80%	19.80%	N/A
	Preferred Number Service Telebranch®		19.80% 19.80%	19.80% 19.80%	N/A N/A
	TouchTone		19.80%	19.80%	N/A
	Voice Dial		19.80%	19.80%	N/A
	Warm Line		19.80%	19.80%	N/A
Data Services	Wallife		19.0070	19.0076	N/A
Data Col vices	Gigabit Ethernet Metropolitan Area Network (GigaMAN)		19.80%	19.80%	N/A
	PBX Trunks		19.80%	19.80%	N/A
	Multi-Service Optical Network (MON)		19.80%	19.80%	N/A
	DS3		19.80%	19.80%	N/A
ISDN					N/A
	Circuit Switched Video/Circuit Switched Data		19.80%	19.80%	N/A
	Select Video Plus®		19.80%	19.80%	N/A
	Digilinesm (ISDN BRI)		19.80%	19.80%	N/A
	Smart Trunksm (ISDN PRI)		19.80%	19.80%	N/A
	SuperTrunk		19.80%	19.80%	N/A
TOLL	Liver ATA MTO		40.000/	40.000/	N/A
	IntraLATA MTS		19.80%	19.80%	N/A
	MaxiMizer 800® OutWATS		19.80% 19.80%	19.80% 19.80%	N/A N/A
	800 Service		19.80%	19.80%	N/A
OPTIONAL TOLL CALLING PLANS	000 Service		19.0076	19.0076	N/A
OF TIGHT IE TOLL OF LETITO TENTO	1+SAVERsm		19.80%	19.80%	N/A
	1+SAVER Directsm		19.80%	19.80%	N/A
	Circle Saver		19.80%	19.80%	N/A
	Corridor Optional Saver		19.80%	19.80%	N/A
	Extended Community Saver		19.80%	19.80%	N/A
PLEXAR®					N/A
	Plexar I®		19.80%	19.80%	N/A
	Plexar II®		19.80%	19.80%	N/A
DDIVATE LINE	Plexar Custom		Variable	Variable	N/A
PRIVATE LINE	Analan Driveta Linea		40.000/	40.000/	N/A
	Analog Private Lines Automated Distribution Services		19.80% 19.80%	19.80% 19.80%	N/A N/A
	Digital Loop Service		19.80%	19.80% 19.80%	N/A N/A
	Foreign Exchange Service		19.80%	19.80%	N/A
	Foreign Serving Office		19.80%	19.80%	N/A
	Frame Relay		19.80%	19.80%	N/A
	Group Alerting Services		19.80%	19.80%	N/A
	MegaLink I®		19.80%	19.80%	N/A
	MegaLink II®		19.80%	19.80%	N/A
	MegaLink III®		19.80%	19.80%	N/A
	MicroLink I®		19.80%	19.80%	N/A

		Current Monthly	Current Non- Recurring Rate	Current Non- Recurring Rate
Product Type	Rate Element Description USOCs	Recurring Rate	(Initial)	(Additional)
	MicroLink II®	19.80%		N/A
	MultiPoint Video	19.80%		N/A
	Service Loop Facility Modification Service	19.80%	19.80%	N/A
RESIDENCE LOCAL EXCHANGE SERVICE		10.000	10.000	N/A
	Life Line and Link Up America Services	19.80%		N/A
	Residence 1 Party Residence Measured	19.80%		N/A N/A
EXPANDED LOCAL CALLING	Residence Measured	19.80%	19.80%	N/A N/A
EXPANDED LOCAL CALLING	Expanded Local Calling (Mandatory)	19.80%	19.80%	N/A
	Mandatory Extended Area Calling Service (EACS) - 1 Party	19.80%		N/A
	Mandatory EACS - One element measured, 1 Party	19.80%		N/A
VERTICAL SERVICES	mandatory Error one definition measured, 11 day	10.0070	10.007	N/A
VERTICAL CERTICES	Auto Redial	19.80%	19.80%	N/A
	Call Blocker	19.80%		N/A
	Call Forwarding	19.80%		N/A
	Call Forwarding - Busy Line	19.80%		N/A
	Call Forwarding - Busy Line/Don't Answer	19.80%		N/A
	Call Forwarding - Don't Answer	19.80%	19.80%	N/A
	Call Return	19.80%		N/A
	Call Trace	19.80%		N/A
	Call Waiting	19.80%		N/A
	Calling Name	19.80%		N/A
	Calling Number	19.80%		N/A
	ComCall®	19.80%		N/A
	Personalized Ring (1 dependent number)	19.80%		N/A
	Personalized Ring (2 dependent numbers - 1st number)	19.80%		
	Personalized Ring (2 dependent numbers - 2nd number)	19.80%		N/A
	Priority Call	19.80%		N/A N/A
	Remote Access to Call Forwarding Selective Call Forwarding	19.80% 19.80%		N/A
	Simultaneous Call Forwarding	19.80%		N/A
	Speed Calling 8	19.80%		N/A
	Three Way Calling	19.80%		N/A
ISDN	Times way saming	13.0070	13.007	14/7
OTHER				
	Bundled Telecommunications Services (e.g., the Works)	19.80%	19.80%	N/A
	Customer Alerting Enablement	19.80%		N/A
	Grandfathered Services	19.80%	19.80%	N/A
	Hot Line	19.80%	19.80%	N/A
	Local Operator Assistance Service	19.80%		N/A
	Promotions (Greater than 90 days)	19.80%		N/A
	Preferred Number Service	19.80%		N/A
	TouchTone	19.80%		N/A
	Voice Dial	19.80%		N/A
OTHER (Decele)	Warm Line	19.80%	19.80%	N/A
OTHER (Resale)	Directory Assistance / Operator Services			N/A
	Directory Assistance / Operator Services Directory Assistance Services	19.80%	N/A	N/A
	Local Operator Assistance Service	19.80%		
	Local Operator resistance derrice	19.0070	IN/F	IN/F
	National Directory Assistance (NDA), per call ZZUO5	\$ 0.65	N/A	N/A
	National Directory Assistance (NDA), per call ZZU06	\$ 0.65		
	Reverse Directory Assistance (RDA), per call ZZU08	\$ 0.65		
	Reverse Directory Assistance (RDA), per call ZZU09	\$ 0.65		
	Business Category Search (BCS), per call ZZUOB	\$ 0.65		
	Directory Assistance Call Completion (DACC) - per call	\$ 0.15	N/A	N//
	OS/DA Automated Call Greeting and References/Rates			
	Branding - Other - Initial/Subsequent Load, per switch NRBDG		\$ 1,800.00	
	Branding and Reference/Rate Look Up, per OS/DA call ZZUCB	\$ 0.03		
	Rate Reference - Initial Load, per state, per OCN NRBDL	N/A	\$ 5,000.00	N/

Product Type	Rate Element Description	USOCs	Current Monthly Recurring Rate	Current Non- Recurring Rate (Initial)	Current Non- Recurring Rate (Additional)
Troduct Type	Rate Reference - Subsequent Load, per state, per OCN	NRBDM	N/A	N/A	
TOLL					N/A
	Home 800sm		19.80%	19.80%	N/A
	IntraLATA MTS		19.80%	19.80%	N/A
OPTIONAL TOLL CALLING PLANS					N/A
	1+SAVERsm		19.80%	19.80%	N/A
	1+SAVER Directsm		19.80%	19.80%	N/A
	Circle Saver		19.80%	19.80%	N/A
	Corridor Optional Saver		19.80%	19.80%	N/A
	Extended Community Saver		19.80%	19.80%	N/A
	900/976 Call Restriction		19.80%	19.80%	N/A
	Access Services		0%	0%	N/A
	Additional Directory Listings		19.80%	19.80%	N/A
	Bill Plus		5%	5%	
	Company Initiated Suspension Service		0%	0%	N/A
	Connections with Terminal Equipment and Communications Equipment		0%	0%	N/A
	Consolidated Billing		5%	5%	N/A
	Construction Charges		0%	0%	N/A
	Customer Initiated Suspension Service		0%	0%	N/A
	Exchange Connection Service		0%	0%	N/A
	Maintenance of Service Charges		0%	0%	N/A
	Telecommunications Service Priority Systems		0%	0%	N/A
	Toll Billing Exception		19.80%	19.80%	N/A
	Toll Restriction		19.80%	19.80%	N/A
	Wireless Carrier Interconnection Services		0%	0%	N/A
Electronic Billing Information Data (daily usage) per					
message			\$ 0.003	N/A	
Simple conversion charge per billable number			N/A	\$ 13.69	N/A
Electronic conversion orders per billable number			N/A	\$ 3.33	N/A
Complex conversion orders per billable number			N/A		N/A

SOUTHWESTERN BELL TELEPHONE COMPANY d/b/a ATT OKLAHOMA COLLOCATION RATE SUMMARY

CLEC-PROVISIONED FACILITIES & ROUPMENT: CAGED			June 29, 2007			
International Common						
2 REAL ESTATE	Line	Product Type	Rate Element Description	USOC	_	-
3 State Condensing	1	CLEC-PROVISIONED FACILITIES & EQUIPMENT: CAGED				
Section Pers Section Pers Section Pers Section			2 2 5 7			40.00
For Special Usage						
Programmo Systems - Casigne					\$5.97	
3 Punning						
3 Pinning Central Office			Per Sq. Ft. of space used by CLEC	S8F4A	\$0.44	\$59.86
11 Pinning Salesequent New Cabing Per Request Salesquent Power Cabing Per Request Salesquent Salesquent Power Cabing Per Request Salesquent Salesque			Per Sq. Ft. of space used by CLEC		\$0.09	\$7.55
Perming Subsequent Prove Cabling Per Request NRFCG \$2,50.00.1						\$5,244.43
13 Pienring - State. Inter, Prower Cabling Per Request NRFCO \$2,886.C 14 Pienring - Non-Standard Per Request NRFCH \$1,456.C 15 Power Part Part CLEC Provided NONE 17 50 Amp Per Power Part CLEC Provided NONE 18 200 Amp Per Power Part CLEC Provided NONE 19 Power Cable and Infrastructure: Per Power Part CLEC Provided NONE 19 Power Cable and Infrastructure: Per Power Part CLEC Provided NONE 19 Power Cable and Infrastructure: Per Power Part CLEC Provided NONE 19 Power Cable and Infrastructure: Per Power Part CLEC Provided CLEC Provided State Per Power Part CLEC Provided CLEC Provided CLEC Provided State Per Power Part CLEC Provided CLEC Provided CLEC Provided CLEC Provided Per Power Part CLEC Provided State Per Power Part CLEC Provided Per Power						\$2,267.04
15 Power Parel:						\$2,884.60
16 Power Panel:			Per Request	NRFCH		\$1,436.00
18 200 Amp						
19 Power Cabble Rack Per Four Power Cabbles or Quad NONE						
20 Power Cable Rack			Per Power Panel (CLEC Provided)	NONE		
22 2.00 Amp Feeds				NONE		
23 230 Amp Feeds		· · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · ·				
242 240 Amp Feeds						
262 2-100 Amp Feeds Per 2-100 Amp Power Feeds (CLEC Provided) S86F3 \$0.25 \$48.25	24	2-40 Amp Feeds	Per 2-40 Amp Power Feeds (CLEC Provided)		\$0.25	\$48.23
27 Equipment Grounding:		· · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · ·				
28			Per 2-100 Amp Power Feeds (CLEC Provided)	S8GF3	\$0.25	\$48.23
30 HYAC			Per Sq. Ft. of space used by CLEC	S8FCR	\$0.03	\$0.92
31 Per Amp			Por 10 Ampo	2000	¢14.60	
Secretary Secr					· ·	
Secrity Access / ID Cards Expedite Per Fiber Cable Sheath (CLEC Vendor Pulls Cable) S8F09 \$4.85 \$809.12			,			
Striance Conduit			Per Fiher Cable Sheath (CLEC Vendor Pulls Cable)	SREOR	\$4.85	\$809.13
STEINGLELANEOUS COSTS Per Linear Foot, Per pair S8F45 \$0.08 \$14.81			,			
Same						
39 Bits Triming			Per Linear Foot Per pair	S8F45	\$0.08	\$14.81
44 Security Access / I D Cards						
ACCAGE COMMON COSTS						\$168.04
43 ACC ECOMMON COSTS						
AS INTERCONNECTION	43	CAGE COMMON COSTS				
			Per Sq. Ft. (CLEC provides cage)	NRL6O		\$5.29
49						
49 DS1 Arrangement - DCS 28 DS1 (CLEC provides cable) SSFQM \$295.42 \$3,105.75						
DS1 Arrangement - DSX						
DS3 Arrangement - DSX						
Fiber Arrangement 12 Fiber Pairs (CLEC provides cable) S8FQR \$3.58 \$698.82						
Cable Racking and Hole for Optical Per Cable SaGFE \$0.82						
Section Sect	54	CLEC TO CLEC CONNECTION		JUI WI	ψ3.50	ψυσυ.υ2
Sample S						
SR Route Design RRFCX \$424.88						
Connection for DS3	58	Route Design		NRFCX		\$424.88
Connection for Optical						
TIME SENSITIVE ACTIVITIES						
Colloc. Ser. Mgr 2nd Level	62	TIME SENSITIVE ACTIVITIES			ψ0.01	
State Security S			Por 1/4 Hour	NDECD		tan an
February February						\$23.23 \$19.60
68 CONSTRUCTION VISITS 69 Project Manager - 1st Level Per 1/4 Hour NRFCV \$19.24 70 Colloc. Ser. Mgr 2nd Level Per 1/4 Hour NRFCZ \$23.23 71 72 AT&T-PROVISIONED FACILITIES & EQUIPMENT: CAGED 73 REAL ESTATE 74 Site Conditioning Per Sq. Ft. of space used by CLEC S8GCE \$9.28 75 Safety & Security Per Sq. Ft. of space used by CLEC S8GCF \$19.56 76 Floor Space Usage Per Sq. Ft. of space used by CLEC S8GCD \$5.97 77 COMMON SYSTEMS	66	CO Manager - 1st Level	Per 1/4 Hour	NRFCT		\$19.72
69 Project Manager - 1st Level Per 1/4 Hour NRFCV \$19.24 70 Colloc. Ser. Mgr 2nd Level Per 1/4 Hour NRFCZ \$23.23 71 AT&T-PROVISIONED FACILITIES & EQUIPMENT: CAGED F. Collidition of the conditioning of the conditioning of the conditioning of the conditioning of the collidary of the conditioning of the collidary of the conditioning of the collidary o			Per 1/4 Hour	NRFCU		\$19.24
70 Colloc. Ser. Mgr 2nd Level Per 1/4 Hour NRFCZ \$23.23 71 AT&T-PROVISIONED FACILITIES & EQUIPMENT: CAGED SEC \$23.23 73 REAL ESTATE Site Conditioning Per Sq. Ft. of space used by CLEC \$86CE \$9.28 75 Safety & Security Per Sq. Ft. of space used by CLEC \$86CF \$19.56 76 Floor Space Usage Per Sq. Ft. of space used by CLEC \$8GCD \$5.97 77 COMMON SYSTEMS \$5.97			Per 1/4 Hour	NRFCV		\$19.24
72 AT&T-PROVISIONED FACILITIES & EQUIPMENT: CAGED 73 REAL ESTATE 74 Site Conditioning Per Sq. Ft. of space used by CLEC \$86CE \$9.28 75 Safety & Security Per Sq. Ft. of space used by CLEC \$86CF \$19.56 76 Floor Space Usage Per Sq. Ft. of space used by CLEC \$86CD \$5.97 77 COMMON SYSTEMS \$5.97	70					\$23.23
73 REAL ESTATE 74 Site Conditioning Per Sq. Ft. of space used by CLEC \$86CE \$9.28 75 Safety & Security Per Sq. Ft. of space used by CLEC \$86CF \$19.56 76 Floor Space Usage Per Sq. Ft. of space used by CLEC \$86CD \$5.97 77 COMMON SYSTEMS \$5.97						
74 Site Conditioning Per Sq. Ft. of space used by CLEC \$86CE \$9.28 75 Safety & Security Per Sq. Ft. of space used by CLEC \$86CF \$19.56 76 Floor Space Usage Per Sq. Ft. of space used by CLEC \$86CD \$5.97 77 COMMON SYSTEMS \$5.97						
75 Safety & Security Per Sq. Ft. of space used by CLEC \$86CF \$19.56 76 Floor Space Usage Per Sq. Ft. of space used by CLEC \$86CD \$5.97 77 COMMON SYSTEMS \$5.97			Per Sq. Ft. of space used by CLEC	S8GCE		\$9.28
77 COMMON SYSTEMS	75	Safety & Security	Per Sq. Ft. of space used by CLEC	S8GCF		\$19.56
			Per Sq. Ft. of space used by CLEC	S8GCD	\$5.97	
			Per Sq. Ft. of space used by CLEC	S8GCG	\$0.44	\$59.86

SOUTHWESTERN BELL TELEPHONE COMPANY d/b/a ATT OKLAHOMA COLLOCATION RATE SUMMARY

		June 29, 2007			
Line	Product Type	Rate Element Description	usoc	Current Monthly Recurring Rate	Current Non- Recurring Rate (Initial)
79	PLANNING	·			,
	Planning - Central Office	Per Sq. Ft. of space used by CLEC	S8GCA	\$0.09	
	Planning	Per Request	NRFCD		\$5,244.43
	Planning - Subsequent Inter. Cabling Planning - Subsequent Power Cabling	Per Request Per Request	NRFCE NRFCF		\$2,267.04 \$2,306.10
	Planning - Subsequent Power Cabling Planning - Subs. Inter./Power Cabling	Per Request	NRFCG		\$2,884.60
	Planning - Non-Standard	Per Request	NRFCH		\$1,436.00
	POWER PROVISIONING				V 1,100100
87	Power Panel:				
	50 Amp	Per Power Panel	S8GC8	\$15.77	
	200 Amp	Per Power Panel	S8GC9	\$18.75	\$3,659.46
	Power Cable and Infrastructure: 2-10 Amp Feeds	Per 2-10 Amp Power Feeds	C1F3A	\$5.83	\$1,378.83
	2-20 Amp Feeds	Per 2-20 Amp Power Feeds	S8GCU	\$7.74	
	2-30 Amp Feeds	Per 2-30 Amp Power Feeds	C1F3B	\$8.35	
	2.40 Amp Feeds	Per 2-40 Amp Power Feeds	C1F3C	\$8.96	\$1,830.56
	2-50 Amp Feeds	Per 2-50 Amp Power Feeds	S8GCV	\$9.57	
	2-100 Amp Feeds	Per 2-100 Amp Power Feeds	S8GCW	\$11.39	\$2,344.44
98	Equipment Grounding: Ground Cable Placement	Per Sq. Ft. of space used by CLEC	S8GDA	\$0.03	\$0.92
	DC POWER AMPERAGE CHARGE	Por 10 Ampo	59005	¢14 60	
	HVAC Per Amp	Per 10 Amps Per Amp	S8GCS S8GCR	\$14.62 \$10.61	
	FIBER CABLE PLACEMENT	i or amp	JUGUN	ψ10.01	
	Central Office:				
	Fiber Cable	Per Fiber Cable Sheath	S8GDE	\$4.85	\$1,619.88
105	Entrance Conduit to Vault	Per Fiber Cable Sheath	S8GDD	\$8.76	
	MISCELLANEOUS & OPTIONAL COST:				
	MISCELLANEOUS COSTS	5 5			01101
	Timing Lead (1 pair per circuit) Bits Timing	Per Linear Foot, Per pair Based on two (2) leads per circuit	S8GEK S8GEJ	\$0.08 \$3.58	
	Space Availability Report	Per Premise	NRFCQ	φ3.30	\$168.04
	Security Access / ID Cards	Per Five Cards	NRFCM		\$123.35
	Security Access / ID Cards/Expedite	Per Five Cards	NRFCN		\$203.35
	CAGE COMMON COSTS				
	Cage Preparation	Per Sq. Ft. of space used by CLEC	S8GCH	\$0.27	\$19.70
	INTERCONNECTION COSTS:				
	ILEC TO CLEC CONNECTION Voice Grade Arrangement	100 Copper Pairs	S8GD4	\$4.92	\$1,027.16
	Voice Grade Arrangement	100 Shielded Pairs	S8GD5	\$4.92	
	DS1 Arrangement - DCS	28 DS1	S8GDK	\$297.44	
	DS1 Arrangement - DSX	28 DS1	S8GDP	\$9.79	
	DS3 Arrangement - DCS	1 DS3	S8GDV	\$115.58	
	DS3 Arrangement - DSX	1 DS3	S8GDZ	\$7.14	
	Fiber Arrangement	12 Fiber Pairs (24 Fiber strands)	S8GED	\$6.55	\$1,779.78
	CLEC TO CLEC CONNECTION Cable Racking and Hole for Optical	Per Cable	S8GFE	\$0.82	
	Cable Racking and Hole for DS1	Per Cable	S8GFF	\$0.57	
	Cable Racking and Hole for DS3	Per Cable	S8GFG	\$0.50	
	Route Design		NRFCX	Ţ1.00	\$424.88
	Connection for DS1	Per 28 Circuits	S8GFC	\$1.41	
	Connection for DS3	Per Circuit	S8GFD	\$1.30	
	Connection for Optical (Fiber)	Per Cable	S8GFB	\$1.38	\$1,404.07
	TIME SENSITIVE ACTIVITIES PRE-VISITS				
	Colloc. Ser. Mgr 2nd Level	Per 1/4 Hour	NRFCR		\$23.23
	Comm. Tech - Craft	Per 1/4 Hour	NRFCS		\$19.60
136	CO Manager - 1st Level	Per 1/4 Hour	NRFCT		\$19.72
137	Floor Space Planning - 1st Level	Per 1/4 Hour	NRFCU		\$19.24
	CONSTRUCTION VISITS				
	Project Manager - 1st Level	Per 1/4 Hour	NRFCV		\$19.24
	Colloc. Ser. Mgr 2nd Level	Per 1/4 Hour	NRFCZ		\$23.23
141	CLEC-PROVISIONED FACILITIES & EQUIPMENT: CAGELESS				
	REAL ESTATE				
	Site Conditioning	Per Frame (Standard Bay=10 sq ft)	S8FWC		\$92.81
	Safety & Security	Per Frame (Standard Bay=10 sq ft)	S8FWG		\$195.57
	Floor Space Usage	Per Frame (Standard Bay=10 sq ft)	S8F9C	\$64.21	
	COMMON SYSTEMS				
	Common Systems - Cageless	Per Frame (Standard Bay=10 sq ft)	S8FWE	\$9.35	\$760.45
	PLANNING Planning Central Office	Der Frame (Standard David 40 a. "1")	80000	A4.0	675 51
	Planning - Central Office Planning	Per Frame (Standard Bay=10 sq ft) Per Request	S8GCB NRFCJ	\$1.13	\$75.54 \$4,601.93
	Planning - Subsequent Inter. Cabling	Per Request Per Request	NRFCE		\$2,267.04
	Planning - Subsequent Power Cabling	Per Request	NRFCF		\$2,306.10
	Planning - Subs. Inter./Power Cabling	Per Request	NRFCG		\$2,884.60
	Planning - Non-Standard	Per Request	NRFCH		\$1,436.00

SOUTHWESTERN BELL TELEPHONE COMPANY d/b/a ATT OKLAHOMA COLLOCATION RATE SUMMARY

		June 29, 2007			
				Current Monthly Recurring	Current Non- Recurring Rate
Line	Product Type	Rate Element Description	USOC	Rate	(Initial)
	POWER PROVISIONING Power Panel:				
	50 Amp	Per Power Panel (CLEC Provided)	NONE		
159	200 Amp	Per Power Panel (CLEC Provided)	NONE		
	Power Cable and Infrastructure:	Der Four Dower Cobles er Oued	NONE		
	Power Cable Rack 2-10 Amp Feeds	Per Four Power Cables or Quad Per 2-10 Amp Power Feeds (CLEC Provided)	NONE C1F34	\$0.25	\$48.23
	2-20 Amp Feeds	Per 2-20 Amp Power Feeds (CLEC Provided)	S8GF1	\$0.25	
	2-30 Amp Feeds	Per 2-30 Amp Power Feeds (CLEC Provided)	C1F35	\$0.25	
	2-40 Amp Feeds 2-50 Amp Feeds	Per 2-40 Amp Power Feeds (CLEC Provided) Per 2-50 Amp Power Feeds (CLEC Provided)	C1F36 S8GF2	\$0.25 \$0.25	
	2-100 Amp Feeds	Per 2-30 Amp Power Feeds (CLEC Provided) Per 2-100 Amp Power Feeds (CLEC Provided)	S8GF3	\$0.25	
	Equipment Grounding:	(77.20	V.U.
	Ground Cable Placement	Per Frame	S8GDB	\$0.33	\$15.32
	DC POWER AMPERAGE CHARGE HVAC	Per 10 Amps	S8GCS	\$14.62	
	Per Amp	Per Amp	S8GCR	\$10.61	
	CEV, HUT & Cabinets	Per 2 inch mounting space	S8GCT	\$1.27	
	FIBER CABLE PLACEMENT				
	Central Office: Fiber Cable	Per Fiber Cable Sheath (CLEC Vendor Pulls Cable)	S8FQ9	\$4.85	\$809.13
	Entrance Conduit	Per Fiber Cable Sheath	S8FW5	\$8.76	
	CEV, HUT & Cabinets:				
	Fiber Cable Placement Entrance Conduit	Per Fiber Cable Sheath Per Fiber Cable Sheath	S8GDH S8GDJ	\$2.61	\$53.58
	MISCELLANEOUS & OPTIONAL COST:	1 of 1 liber Gable Griedill	2000)	\$∠.01	
	MISCELLANEOUS COSTS				
	Timing Lead (1 pair per circuit)	Per Linear Foot, Per pair	S8F45	\$0.08	
	Bits Timing	Based on two (2) leads per circuit	S8FQT	\$3.58	
	Space Availability Report Security Access / ID Cards	Per Premise Per Five Cards	NRFCQ NRFCM		\$168.04 \$123.35
	Security Access / ID Cards/Expedite	Per Five Cards	NRFCN		\$203.35
	CAGELESS / POT BAY OPTIONS				
	Standard Equipment Bay	Each (CLEC Provided)	NONE		
	Non-Standard Cabinet Bay VF/DS0 Termination Panel	Each (CLEC Provided) Each (CLEC Provided)	NONE NONE		
	VF/DS0 Termination Module	Each (CLEC Provided)	NONE		
	DDP-1 Panel	Each (CLEC Provided)	NONE		
	DDP-1 Jack Access Card	Each (CLEC Provided)	NONE		
	DS3/STS-1 Interconnect Panel DS3 Interconnect Module	Each (CLEC Provided) Each (CLEC Provided)	NONE		
	Fiber Optic Splitter Panel	Each (CLEC Provided)	NONE NONE		
	Fiber Termination Dual Module	Each (CLEC Provided)	NONE		
	CEV, HUT, CABINET				
	24 Foot CEV 16 Foot CEV	2 Inch Mounting Space 2 Inch Mounting Space	S8GE3 S8GE4	\$1.64 \$1.77	
	Maxi-Hut	2 Inch Mounting Space 2 Inch Mounting Space	S8GE1	\$0.77	
	Mini-Hut	2 Inch Mounting Space	S8GE2	\$1.33	
	Large Cabinet	2 Inch Mounting Space	S8GEX	\$1.63	
	Medium Cabinet	2 Inch Mounting Space 2 Inch Mounting Space	S8GEY S8GEZ	\$2.19 \$3.29	
	Small Cabinet INTERCONNECTION COSTS:	2 Inch Mounting Space	SOUEZ	\$3.29	
	ILEC TO CLEC CONNECTION				
	Voice Grade Arrangement	100 Copper Pairs (CLEC provides cable)	S8F3E	\$3.86	
	Voice Grade Arrangement	100 Shielded Pairs (CLEC provides cable) 28 DS1 (CLEC provides cable)	S8FWV	\$3.86	
	DS1 Arrangement - DCS DS1 Arrangement - DSX	28 DS1 (CLEC provides cable) 28 DS1 (CLEC provides cable)	S8F2J S8F2P	\$295.42 \$6.07	\$3,105.79 \$486.89
213	DS3 Arrangement - DCS	1 DS3 (CLEC provides cable)	S8F21	\$115.30	
214	DS3 Arrangement - DSX	1 DS3 (CLEC provides cable)	S8F25	\$5.69	\$116.67
	Fiber Arrangement	12 Fiber Pairs (CLEC provides cable)	S8F49	\$3.76	\$495.49
	CLEC TO CLEC CONNECTION Cable Racking and Hole for Optical	Per Cable	S8GFE	\$0.82	
	Cable Racking and Hole for DS1	Per Cable	S8GFF	\$0.57	
219	Cable Racking and Hole for DS3	Per Cable	S8GFG	\$0.50	
	Route Design	Per 29 Circuito (CLEC assuidas astra)	NRFCX	***	\$424.88
	Connection for DS1 Connection for DS3	Per 28 Circuits (CLEC provides cable) Per Circuit (CLEC provides cable)	S8GFL S8GFM	\$0.18 \$0.12	
	Connection for Optical	Per Cable (CLEC provides cable)	S8GFN	\$0.31	\$0.00
224	PROJECT MANAGEMENT	, , ,			
	CEV, HUT & CABINET	Day CLEC Application	NEEDY		#004 1 -
	Project Coordination TIME SENSITIVE ACTIVITIES	Per CLEC Application	NRFCK		\$631.17
	PRE-VISITS				
229	Colloc. Ser. Mgr 2nd Level	Per 1/4 Hour	NRFCR		\$23.23
230	Comm. Tech - Craft	Per 1/4 Hour	NRFCS		\$19.60
	CO Manager - 1st Level	Per 1/4 Hour Per 1/4 Hour	NRFCT NRFCU		\$19.72 \$19.24
	Floor Space Planning - 1st Level CONSTRUCTION VISITS	I GI I/4 FIUUI	NKFCU	+	\$19.24
	Project Manager - 1st Level	Per 1/4 Hour	NRFCV		\$19.24
235	Colloc. Ser. Mgr 2nd Level	Per 1/4 Hour	NRFCZ		\$23.23
236					

SOUTHWESTERN BELL TELEPHONE COMPANY d/b/a ATT OKLAHOMA COLLOCATION RATE SUMMARY

				Current Monthly	Current Non-
Line	Product Type	Rate Element Description	USOC	Recurring Rate	Recurring Rate (Initial)
	AT&T-PROVISIONED FACILITIES & EQUIPMENT:	Nate Element Description	0000	Nate	(iiiitiai)
	CAGELESS REAL ESTATE				
	Site Conditioning	Per Frame (Standard Bay=10 sq ft)	S8GCL		\$92.81
	Safety & Security	Per Frame (Standard Bay=10 sq ft)	S8GCN	004.04	\$195.57
	Floor Space Usage COMMON SYSTEMS	Per Frame (Standard Bay=10 sq ft)	S8GCK	\$64.21	
	Common Systems - Cageless	Per Frame (Standard Bay=10 sq ft)	S8GCM	\$9.35	\$760.45
	PLANNING	D. 5 (O l l. D (O (O	2000	04.40	075.54
	Planning - Central Office Planning	Per Frame (Standard Bay=10 sq ft) Per Request	S8GCB NRFCJ	\$1.13	\$75.54 \$4,601.93
247	Planning - Subsequent Inter. Cabling	Per Request	NRFCE		\$2,267.04
	Planning - Subsequent Power Cabling	Per Request	NRFCF		\$2,306.10
	Planning - Subs. Inter./Power Cabling Planning - Non-Standard	Per Request Per Request	NRFCG NRFCH		\$2,884.60 \$1,436.00
	POWER PROVISIONING	7 St Hodgasst			ψ1,100.00
	Power Panel:	D. D D I	20000	045.77	#0.070.47
	50 Amp 200 Amp	Per Power Panel Per Power Panel	S8GC8 S8GC9	\$15.77 \$18.75	\$3,079.47 \$3,659.46
	Power Cable and Infrastructure:	1 of 1 ower 1 and	55555	ψ10.70	ψο,σσσ. 10
	2-10 Amp Feeds	Per 2-10 Amp Power Feeds	C1F3D	\$5.83	\$2,100.33
	2-20 Amp Feeds 2-30 Amp Feeds	Per 2-20 Amp Power Feeds Per 2-30 Amp Power Feeds	S8GCX C1F3E	\$7.74 \$8.35	
	2-40 Amp Feeds	Per 2-40 Amp Power Feeds Per 2-40 Amp Power Feeds	C1F3F	\$8.96	
260	2-50 Amp Feeds	Per 2-50 Amp Power Feeds	S8GCY	\$9.57	\$2,749.10
	2-100 Amp Feeds Equipment Grounding:	Per 2-100 Amp Power Feeds	S8GCZ	\$11.39	\$3,236.32
	Ground Cable Placement	Per Frame	S8GDB	\$0.33	\$15.32
264	DC POWER AMPERAGE CHARGE		3332	ψ0.00	Ų10.0 <u>2</u>
	HVAC	Per 10 Amps	S8GCS	\$14.62	
	Per Amp CEV, HUT & Cabinets	Per Amp Per 2 inch mounting space	S8GCR S8GCT	\$10.61 \$1.27	
	FIBER CABLE PLACEMENT	T of 2 mon mounting space	55551	Ψ1.27	
	Central Office:			_	_
	Fiber Cable Entrance Conduit	Per Fiber Cable Sheath Per Fiber Cable Sheath	S8GDE S8GDD	\$4.85 \$8.76	
	CEV, HUT & Cabinets:	rei Fibei Cable Sileatti	36600	φ6.70	
273	Fiber Cable Placement	Per Fiber Cable Sheath	S8GDH		\$53.58
	Entrance Conduit	Per Fiber Cable Sheath	S8GDJ	\$2.61	
	MISCELLANEOUS & OPTIONAL COST: MISCELLANEOUS COSTS				
	Timing Lead (1 pair per circuit)	Per Linear Foot, Per pair	S8GEK	\$0.08	
	Bits Timing	Based on two (2) leads per circuit	S8GEJ	\$3.58	\$698.82
	Space Availability Report Security Access / ID Cards	Per Premise Per Five Cards	NRFCQ NRFCM		\$168.04 \$123.35
	Security Access / ID Cards/Expedite	Per Five Cards	NRFCN		\$203.35
	CAGELESS / POT BAY OPTIONS				
	Standard Equipment Bay Non-Standard Cabinet Bay	Each Each	NRFCO NRFCP	\$8.89 \$17.78	\$721.28 \$3.470.81
	VF/DS0 Termination Panel/Module	Each	S8GE5	\$3.10	
	DDP-1 Panel/Jack Access Card	Each	S8GE6	\$8.08	
	DS3/STS-1 Interconnect Panel DS3 Interconnect Module	Each Each	S8GE7 S8GE8	\$2.38 \$0.45	
	Fiber Optic Splitter Panel	Each	S8GE9	\$1.52	
290	Fiber Termination Dual Module	Each	S8GFA	\$1.37	
	CEV, HUT, CABINET 24 Foot CEV	2 Inch Mounting Space	S8GE3	Ø4.04	
	16 Foot CEV	2 Inch Mounting Space 2 Inch Mounting Space	S8GE3 S8GE4	\$1.64 \$1.77	
294	Maxi-Hut	2 Inch Mounting Space	S8GE1	\$0.77	
	Mini-Hut	2 Inch Mounting Space	S8GE2	\$1.33	
	Large Cabinet Medium Cabinet	2 Inch Mounting Space 2 Inch Mounting Space	S8GEX S8GEY	\$1.63 \$2.19	
298	Small Cabinet	2 Inch Mounting Space 2 Inch Mounting Space	S8GEZ	\$3.29	
	INTERCONNECTION COSTS:				
	ILEC TO CLEC CONNECTION Voice Grade Arrangement	100 Copper Pairs	S8GD6	\$4.92	\$1,027.16
	Voice Grade Arrangement	100 Copper Pails 100 Shielded Pairs	S8GD7	\$4.92	
303	DS1 Arrangement - DCS	28 DS1	S8GDL	\$297.44	\$3,613.06
	DS1 Arrangement - DSX DS3 Arrangement - DCS	28 DS1 1 DS3	S8GDQ S8GDW	\$9.79 \$115.58	
	DS3 Arrangement - DCS DS3 Arrangement - DSX	1 DS3	S8GDW S8GD1	\$115.58	
307	Fiber Arrangement	12 Fiber Pairs (24 Fiber Strands)	S8GEE	\$6.55	
	CLEC TO CLEC CONNECTION Coble Peging and Hole for Optical	Dor Coble	20055	00.00	
	Cable Racking and Hole for Optical Cable Racking and Hole for DS1	Per Cable Per Cable	S8GFE S8GFF	\$0.82 \$0.57	
311	Cable Racking and Hole for DS3	Per Cable	S8GFG	\$0.50	
	Route Design	2 22 21 11	NRFCX		\$424.88
	Connection for DS1 Connection for DS3	Per 28 Circuits Per Circuit	S8GFC S8GFD	\$1.41 \$1.30	\$982.35 \$433.86
	Connection for Optical (Fiber)	Per Cable	S8GFB	\$1.38	

SOUTHWESTERN BELL TELEPHONE COMPANY d/b/a ATT OKLAHOMA COLLOCATION RATE SUMMARY

lune	20	2007

		June 29, 2007			
				Current Monthly Recurring	Current Non- Recurring Rate
Line	Product Type	Rate Element Description	USOC	Recurring	(Initial)
316	PROJECT MANAGEMENT				(iiiiiii)
	CEV, HUT & CABINET	D 0150 A 11 11	ND TOY		0004.47
	Project Coordination TIME SENSITIVE ACTIVITIES	Per CLEC Application	NRFCK		\$631.17
	PRE-VISITS				
	Colloc. Ser. Mgr 2nd Level	Per 1/4 Hour	NRFCR		\$23.23
	Comm. Tech - Craft	Per 1/4 Hour	NRFCS		\$19.60
323	CO Manager - 1st Level Floor Space Planning - 1st Level	Per 1/4 Hour Per 1/4 Hour	NRFCT NRFCU		\$19.72 \$19.24
	CONSTRUCTION VISITS		11111 00		\$10.2 1
	Project Manager - 1st Level	Per 1/4 Hour	NRFCV		\$19.24
327 328	Colloc. Ser. Mgr 2nd Level	Per 1/4 Hour	NRFCZ		\$23.23
320	CLEC-PROVISIONED FACILITIES & EQUIPMENT: CAGED				
	COMMON				
	REAL ESTATE	Day France (Chanderd Day, 40 as 6)	005140		#00.04
	Site Conditioning Safety & Security	Per Frame (Standard Bay=10 sq ft) Per Frame (Standard Bay=10 sq ft)	S8FWC S8FWG		\$92.81 \$195.57
	Floor Space Usage	Per Linear Foot	SSGCO	\$24.87	ψ133.37
	COMMON SYSTEMS				
	Common Systems - Common	Per Linear Foot	S8GCP	\$3.62	\$294.37
	PLANNING Planning - Central Office	Per Linear Foot	S8GCC	\$0.44	\$29.24
338	Planning	Per Request	NRFCJ	ψ0.44	\$4,601.93
	Planning - Subsequent Inter. Cabling	Per Request	NRFCE		\$2,267.04
	Planning - Subsequent Power Cabling	Per Request	NRFCF		\$2,306.10
	Planning - Subs. Inter./Power Cabling Planning - Non-Standard	Per Request Per Request	NRFCG NRFCH		\$2,884.60 \$1,436.00
	POWER PROVISIONING	rei Request	NKFOH		\$1,430.00
	Power Panel:				
	50 Amp	Per Power Panel (CLEC provides)	NONE		
	200 Amp Power Cable and Infrastructure:	Per Power Panel (CLEC provides)	NONE		
	Power Cable and Infrastructure. Power Cable Rack	Per Four Power Cables or Quad	NONE		
	2-10 Amp Feeds	Per 2-10 Amp Power Feeds (CLEC Provided)	C1F31	\$0.25	\$48.23
	2-20 Amp Feeds	Per 2-20 Amp Power Feeds (CLEC Provided)	S8GF1	\$0.25	
	2-30 Amp Feeds	Per 2-30 Amp Power Feeds (CLEC Provided)	C1F32	\$0.25	
	2-40 Amp Feeds 2-50 Amp Feeds	Per 2-40 Amp Power Feeds (CLEC Provided) Per 2-50 Amp Power Feeds (CLEC Provided)	C1F33 S8GF2	\$0.25 \$0.25	
	2-100 Amp Feeds	Per 2-100 Amp Power Feeds (CLEC Provided)	S8GF3	\$0.25	
355	Equipment Grounding:				
	Ground Cable Placement	Per Linear Foot	S8GDC	\$0.13	\$5.93
	DC POWER AMPERAGE CHARGE HVAC	Per 10 Amps	S8GCS	\$14.62	
	Per Amp	Per Amp	S8GCR	\$10.61	
	FIBER CABLE PLACEMENT	·			
361	Central Office:	Day Fiber Cable Charte (CLEC) (and an Dulla Cable)	COFOO	¢4.05	#000.40
	Fiber Cable Entrance Conduit	Per Fiber Cable Sheath (CLEC Vendor Pulls Cable) Per Fiber Cable Sheath	S8FQ9 S8FW5	\$4.85 \$8.76	
	MISCELLANEOUS & OPTIONAL COST:	TOTTIBOT CABIC CHICALT	501 110	ψ0.70	
	MISCELLANEOUS COSTS				
	Timing Lead (1 pair per circuit)	Per Linear Foot, Per pair	S8F45	\$0.08	
	Bits Timing Space Availability Report	Based on two (2) leads per circuit Per Premise	S8FQT NRFCQ	\$3.58	\$698.82 \$168.04
	Security Access / ID Cards	Per Five Cards	NRFCM		\$100.04
	Security Access / ID Cards/Expedite	Per Five Cards	NRFCN		\$203.35
	CAGE COMMON COSTS				
	Cage Preparation	Per Linear Foot	S8GCJ	\$1.00	\$157.00
	INTERCONNECTION COSTS: ILEC TO CLEC CONNECTION				
	Voice Grade Arrangement	100 Copper Pairs (CLEC provides cable)	S8F3E	\$3.86	\$156.02
376	Voice Grade Arrangement	100 Shielded Pairs (CLEC provides cable)	S8FWV	\$3.86	\$156.02
	DS1 Arrangement - DCS	28 DS1 (CLEC provides cable)	S8F2J	\$295.42	
	DS1 Arrangement - DSX DS3 Arrangement - DCS	28 DS1 (CLEC provides cable) 1 DS3 (CLEC provides cable)	S8F2P S8F21	\$6.07 \$115.30	
	DS3 Arrangement - DCS DS3 Arrangement - DSX	1 DS3 (CLEC provides cable)	S8F25	\$5.69	
381	Fiber Arrangement	12 Fiber Pairs (CLEC provides cable)	S8F49	\$3.76	
382					
202	AT&T-PROVISIONED FACILITIES & EQUIPMENT: CAGED COMMON				
	REAL ESTATE				
	Site Conditioning	Per Bay	S8GCL		\$92.81
386	Safety & Security	Per Frame	S8GCN		\$195.57
	Floor Space Usage	Per Linear Foot	S8GCO	\$24.87	
	COMMON SYSTEMS Common Systems - Common	Per Linear Foot	80CCB	\$3.62	\$294.37
	PLANNING	I SI LINEAN FUUL	S8GCP	\$3.62	φ 2 94.37
	Planning - Central Office	Per Linear Foot	S8GCC	\$0.44	\$29.24
392	Planning	Per Request	NRFCJ		\$4,601.93
393	Planning - Subsequent Inter. Cabling	Per Request	NRFCE		\$2,267.04

SOUTHWESTERN BELL TELEPHONE COMPANY d/b/a ATT OKLAHOMA COLLOCATION RATE SUMMARY

		June 29, 2007			
				Current Monthly Recurring	Current Non- Recurring Rate
Line	Product Type	Rate Element Description	USOC	Rate	(Initial)
	Planning - Subsequent Power Cabling	Per Request	NRFCF	Nate	\$2,306.10
	Planning - Subs. Inter./Power Cabling	Per Request	NRFCG		\$2,884.60
396	Planning - Non-Standard	Per Request	NRFCH		\$1,436.00
	POWER PROVISIONING				
	Power Panel:				
	50 Amp	Per Power Panel	S8GC8	\$15.77	\$3,079.47
	200 Amp Power Cable and Infrastructure:	Per Power Panel	S8GC9	\$18.75	\$3,659.46
	2-10 Amp Feeds	Per 2-10 Amp Power Feeds	C1F3A	\$5.83	\$1,378.83
	2-20 Amp Feeds	Per 2-20 Amp Power Feeds	S8GC1	\$7.74	\$1,570.84
	2-30 Amp Feeds	Per 2-30 Amp Power Feeds	C1F3B	\$8.35	
	2.40 Amp Feeds	Per 2-40 Amp Power Feeds	C1F3C	\$8.96	\$1,830.56
	2-50 Amp Feeds	Per 2-50 Amp Power Feeds	S8GC2	\$9.57	\$1,954.85
	2-100 Amp Feeds	Per 2-100 Amp Power Feeds	S8GC3	\$11.39	\$2,344.44
	Equipment Grounding: Ground Cable Placement	Per Linear Foot	S8GDC	\$0.13	\$5.93
	DC POWER AMPERAGE CHARGE	Per Linear Foot	36600	\$0.13	
	HVAC	Per 10 Amps	S8GCS	\$14.62	
	Per Amp	Per Amp	S8GCR	\$10.61	
413	FIBER CABLE PLACEMENT	·			
	Central Office:				
	Fiber Cable	Per Fiber Cable Sheath	S8GDE	\$4.85	\$1,619.88
	Entrance Conduit	Per Fiber Cable Sheath	S8GDD	\$8.76	
	MISCELLANEOUS & OPTIONAL COST:				
	MISCELLANEOUS COSTS Timing Lead (1 pair per circuit)	Per Linear Foot, Per pair	S8GEK	\$0.08	\$14.81
	Bits Timing	Based on two (2) leads per circuit	S8GEJ	\$3.58	\$698.82
	Space Availability Report	Per Premise	NRFCQ	ψ5.50	\$168.04
	Security Access / ID Cards	Per Five Cards	NRFCM		\$123.35
	Security Access / ID Cards/Expedite	Per Five Cards	NRFCN		\$203.35
424	CAGE COMMON COSTS				
	Cage Preparation	Per Linear Foot	S8GCJ	\$1.00	\$157.00
	INTERCONNECTION COSTS:				
	ILEC TO CLEC CONNECTION	100 Canada Daire	60000	£4.00	£4.007.40
	Voice Grade Arrangement Voice Grade Arrangement	100 Copper Pairs 100 Shielded Pairs	S8GD8 S8GD9	\$4.92 \$4.92	\$1,027.16 \$1,027.16
	DS1 Arrangement - DCS	28 DS1	S8GDM	\$297.44	\$3,613.06
	DS1 Arrangement - DSX	28 DS1	S8GDR	\$9.79	\$1,346.48
	DS3 Arrangement - DCS	1 DS3	S8GDX	\$115.58	\$2,181.58
433	DS3 Arrangement - DSX	1 DS3	S8GD2	\$7.14	\$603.89
	Fiber Arrangement	12 Fiber Pairs (24 Fiber Strands)	S8GEF	\$6.55	\$1,779.78
435					
400	OLEO PROVIDIONER FACILITIES & FOLIPMENT MUTUAL				
	CLEC-PROVISIONED FACILITIES & EQUIPMENT: VIRTUAL REAL ESTATE				
	Site Conditioning	Per Frame	S8FX5		\$92.81
	Safety & Security	Per Frame	S8FX6		\$195.57
	Floor Space Usage	Per Frame	S8F62	\$28.91	·
	COMMON SYSTEMS				
	Common Systems - Standard	Per Frame	S8F64	\$10.75	
	Common Systems - Non-Standard	Per Cabinet	S8F65	\$19.36	
	PLANNING Planning	Por Poquest	NDMCC		\$5.555.76
	Planning - Subsequent Inter. Cabling	Per Request Per Request	NRM99 NRMA3		\$5,555.76 \$2,224.49
	Planning - Subsequent Inter. Cabling Planning - Subsequent Power Cabling	Per Request	NRMAA		\$2,224.49
	Planning - Subs. Inter./Power Cabling	Per Request	NRMAX		\$2,882.61
449	POWER PROVISIONING				
	Power Cable and Infrastructure:				
	Power Cable Rack	Per Four Power Cables or Quad	NONE		
	2-10 Amp Feeds	Per 2-10 Amp Power Feeds (CLEC Provided)	C1F37	\$0.52	
	2-20 Amp Feeds	Per 2-20 Amp Power Feeds (CLEC Provided)	S8GF0	\$0.52	
	2-30 Amp Feeds 2-40 Amp Feeds	Per 2-30 Amp Power Feeds (CLEC Provided) Per 2-40 Amp Power Feeds (CLEC Provided)	C1F38 C1F39	\$0.52 \$0.52	
	2-40 Amp Feeds 2-50 Amp Feeds	Per 2-50 Amp Power Feeds (CLEC Provided)	S8GFP	\$0.52	
	Equipment Grounding:	. 5. 2 55 / Milp 1 646/1 6665 (OLLO 1 104/000)	3031 F	ψ0.32	
	Ground Cable Placement	Per Frame	S8F69	\$0.36	
459	DC POWER AMPERAGE CHARGE				
	HVAC	Per 10 Amps	S8FXO	\$14.62	
	Per Amp	Per Amp	S8FXN	\$10.61	
	CEV, HUT & Cabinets	Per 2 inch mounting space	S8FXP	\$1.27	
	FIBER CABLE PLACEMENT				
	Central Office: Fiber Cable	Per Fiber Cable Sheath	S8F8F	\$11.01	\$1,971.42
	Entrance Conduit	Per Fiber Cable Sheath	S8F8G	\$11.01	φ1,3/1.42
	CEV, HUT & Cabinets:		30.00	ψ0.17	
	Fiber Cable Placement	Per Fiber Cable Sheath	S8FXQ		\$53.58
	Entrance Conduit	Per Fiber Cable Sheath	S8FXR	\$2.61	
	MISCELLANEOUS & OPTIONAL COST:				
	MISCELLANEOUS COSTS				
	Timing Lead (1 pair per circuit)	Per Linear Foot, Per pair	S8FXT	\$0.08	
473	Bits Timing	Based on two (2) leads per circuit	S8FXS	\$3.58	\$698.82

SOUTHWESTERN BELL TELEPHONE COMPANY d/b/a ATT OKLAHOMA COLLOCATION RATE SUMMARY June 29, 2007

		June 29, 2007			
				Current Monthly Recurring	Current Non- Recurring Rate
Line 474	Product Type VIRTUAL FRAME OPTIONS	Rate Element Description	USOC	Rate	(Initial)
	Standard Equipment Bay	Each (CLEC Provided)	NONE		
	CEV, HUT, CABINET				
	24 Foot CEV 16 Foot CEV	2 Inch Mounting Space 2 Inch Mounting Space	S8FXZ S8FY6	\$1.64 \$1.77	
	Maxi-Hut	2 Inch Mounting Space	S8FXX	\$0.77	
480	Mini-Hut	2 Inch Mounting Space	S8FXY	\$1.33	
	Large Cabinet	2 Inch Mounting Space	S8FXU	\$1.63	
	Medium Cabinet Small Cabinet	2 Inch Mounting Space	S8FXV	\$2.19	
	INTERCONNECTION COSTS:	2 Inch Mounting Space	S8FXW	\$3.29	
	ILEC TO CLEC CONNECTION				
	Voice Grade Arrangement	100 Copper Pairs (CLEC provides cable)	S8F82	\$3.86	
	Voice Grade Arrangement	100 Shielded Pairs (CLEC provides cable)	S8F83	\$3.86	
	DS1 Arrangement - DCS DS1 Arrangement - DSX	28 DS1 (CLEC provides cable) 28 DS1 (CLEC provides cable)	S8F8X S8F8Y	\$295.42 \$6.07	
	DS3 Arrangement - DCS	1 DS3 (CLEC provides cable)	S8F8Z	\$115.30	
	DS3 Arrangement - DSX	1 DS3 (CLEC provides cable)	S8F81	\$5.69	
492	Fiber Arrangement	12 Fiber Pairs (CLEC provides cable)	S8F84	\$10.47	\$152.71
	VIRTUAL TO VIRTUAL CONNECTION				
	Cable Racking and Hole for Optical	Per Cable	S8FY7	\$0.90	
	Cable Racking and Hole for DS1 Cable Racking and Hole for DS3	Per Cable Per Cable	S8FY8 S8FY9	\$0.49 \$0.35	
	Route Design	i or oabio	NRLWF	ψυ.33	\$463.36
	Connection for DS1	Per 28 Circuits (CLEC provides cable)	S8GFQ	\$0.41	\$0.00
	Connection for DS3	Per Circuit (CLEC provides cable)	S8GFR	\$0.27	
	Connection for Optical	Per Cable (CLEC provides cable)	S8GFS	\$0.81	\$0.00
	PROJECT MANAGEMENT				
	CEV, HUT & CABINET Project Coordination	Per CLEC Application Augment	NRFCK		\$631.17
	EQUIPMENT MAINTENANCE AND SECURITY ESCORT	1 of CEEO Application Augmont	MICI OIC		φοσ1.11
505	CENTRAL OFFICE TYPE				
	Staffed CO During Normal Business Hours	Per 1/4 Hour	NRMHK		\$15.15
	Staffed CO During Outside Normal Business Hours	4 Hour Minimum - Initial Per 1/4 Hour - Additional	NRMHN		\$242.35
	Staffed CO During Outside Normal Business Hours Not Staffed CO/RT During Normal Business Hours	Per 1/4 Hour - Additional	NRMJ7 NRMJ8		\$15.15 \$15.15
	Not Staffed CO/RT During Normal Business Hours	4 Hour Minimum - Initial	NRMJ9		\$242.35
	Not Staffed CO/RT During Outside Normal Business Hours	Per 1/4 Hour - Additional	NRML7		\$15.15
	CEV, HUT & CABINET				
	Per Visit	4 Hour Minimum - Initial	NRMJ9		\$242.35
	Per Visit ADDITIONAL LABOR ELEMENTS	Per 1/4 Hour - Additional	NRML7		\$15.15
	TRAINING				
	Communications Tech	Per 1/2 Hour	NRMCD		\$39.21
	CO Manager	Per 1/2 Hour	NRME9		\$39.45
	Power Engineer	Per 1/2 Hour	NRMF9		\$38.47
	Equipment Engineer EQUIPMENT EVALUATION COST	Per 1/2 Hour	NRMHJ		\$38.47
	Equipment Engineer	Per 1/2 Hour	NRMO9		\$38.47
	TEST AND ACCEPTANCE	1 01 1/2 1 loai			\$55.17
	Communications Tech	Per 1/2 Hour	NRMP2		\$39.21
525					
	AT&T-PROVISIONED FACILITIES & EQUIPMENT: VIRTUAL REAL ESTATE				
	Site Conditioning	Per Frame	S8FX5		\$92.81
	Safety & Security	Per Frame	S8FX6		\$195.57
530	Floor Space Usage	Per Frame	S8FX1	\$28.91	
	COMMON SYSTEMS				
	Common Systems - Standard	Per Frame	S8FX3	\$10.75	
	Common Systems - Non-Standard PLANNING	Per Frame	S8FX4	\$19.36	
	Planning	Per Request	NRM99		\$5,555.76
	Planning - Subsequent Inter. Cabling	Per Request	NRMA3		\$2,224.49
	Planning - Subsequent Power Cabling	Per Request	NRMAA		\$2,303.84
	Planning - Subs. Inter./Power Cabling	Per Request	NRMAX		\$2,882.61
	POWER PROVISIONING Power Cable and Infrastructure:				
	2-10 Amp Feeds	Per 2-10 Amp Power Feeds	C1F3G	\$5.83	\$1,378.83
	2-20 Amp Feeds	Per 2-20 Amp Power Feeds	S8FX7	\$7.74	
543	2-30 Amp Feeds	Per 2-30 Amp Power Feeds	C1F3H	\$8.35	\$1,700.70
	2.40 Amp Feeds	Per 2-40 Amp Power Feeds	C1F3J	\$8.96	
	2-50 Amp Feeds	Per 2-50 Amp Power Feeds	S8FX8	\$9.57	\$1,954.85
	Equipment Grounding: Ground Cable Placement	Per Frame	S8FX9	\$0.36	
	DC POWER AMPERAGE CHARGE	i or rano	301 A3	ψ0.30	
	HVAC	Per 10 Amps	S8FXO	\$14.62	
	Per Amp	Per Amp	S8FXN	\$10.61	
551	CEV, HUT & Cabinets	Per 2 inch mounting space	S8FXP	\$1.27	

SOUTHWESTERN BELL TELEPHONE COMPANY d/b/a ATT OKLAHOMA COLLOCATION RATE SUMMARY

		June 29, 2007			
Line	Product Type	Rate Element Description	USOC	Current Monthly Recurring Rate	Current Non- Recurring Rate (Initial)
	FIBER CABLE PLACEMENT	Kate Liement Description	0300	Nate	(IIIItiai)
	Central Office:				
	Fiber Cable Entrance Conduit	Per Fiber Cable Sheath Per Fiber Cable Sheath	S8F8F S8F8G	\$11.01 \$8.17	
	CEV, HUT & Cabinets:	Per Fiber Cable Sileatif	5878G	\$0.17	
	Fiber Cable Placement	Per Fiber Cable Sheath	S8FXQ		\$53.58
	Entrance Conduit	Per Fiber Cable Sheath	S8FXR	\$2.61	
560	MISCELLANEOUS & OPTIONAL COST: MISCELLANEOUS COSTS				•
561 562	Timing Lead (1 pair per circuit) Bits Timing	Per Linear Foot, Per pair Based on two (2) leads per circuit	S8FXT S8FXS	\$0.08 \$3.58	
	VIRTUAL FRAME OPTIONS	Based on two (2) leads per circuit	30FA3	ф3.50	\$696.62
	Standard Equipment Bay	Each	S8FX2	\$22.19	
	CEV, HUT, CABINET 24 Foot CEV	2 Inch Mounting Space	S8FXZ	\$1.64	
567		2 Inch Mounting Space 2 Inch Mounting Space	S8FY6	\$1.77	
568		2 Inch Mounting Space	S8FXX	\$0.77	
569		2 Inch Mounting Space	S8FXY	\$1.33	
	Large Cabinet	2 Inch Mounting Space	S8FXU	\$1.63	
	Medium Cabinet Small Cabinet	2 Inch Mounting Space 2 Inch Mounting Space	S8FXV S8FXW	\$2.19 \$3.29	
	INTERCONNECTION COSTS:	2 mon wounting opace	SOLVA	φ3.29	
	ILEC TO CLEC CONNECTION				
575	Voice Grade Arrangement	100 Copper Pairs	S8FXC	\$4.94	
576		100 Shielded Pairs	S8FXD	\$4.94	
	DS1 Arrangement - DCS	28 DS1 28 DS1	S8FXE S8FXF	\$297.44	
	DS1 Arrangement - DSX DS3 Arrangement - DCS	1 DS3	S8FXG	\$9.79 \$115.59	
	DS3 Arrangement - DSX	1 DS3	S8FXH	\$7.14	
	Fiber Arrangement	12 Fiber Pairs (24 Fiber Strands)	S8FXJ	\$6.55	
582					
	Cable Racking and Hole for Optical	Per Cable	S8FY7	\$0.90	
584	Cable Racking and Hole for DS1 Cable Racking and Hole for DS3	Per Cable Per Cable	S8FY8 S8FY9	\$0.49 \$0.35	
	Route Design	i ei Cable	NRML9	ψ0.55	\$463.36
587	Connection for DS1	Per 28 Circuits	S8FXL	\$3.34	
588	Connection for DS3	Per Circuit	S8FXM	\$3.26	
	Connection for Optical	Per Cable	S8FXK	\$3.32	\$1,095.09
590					
	CEV, HUT & CABINET Project Coordination	Per CLEC Application Augment	NRFCK		\$631.17
593	EQUIPMENT MAINTENANCE AND SECURITY ESCORT	Ter OLLO Application Augment	MINI OK		ψ031.17
	CENTRAL OFFICE TYPE Staffed CO During Normal Business Hours	Per 1/4 Hour	NDMIII		645.45
595 596	ů	4 Hour Minimum - Initial	NRMHK NRMHN		\$15.15 \$242.35
597		Per 1/4 Hour - Additional	NRMJ7		\$15.15
598	ů	Per 1/4 Hour	NRMJ8		\$15.15
599	Not Staffed CO/RT During Outside Normal Business Hours	4 Hour Minimum - Initial	NRMJ9		\$242.35
	Not Staffed CO/RT During Outside Normal Business Hours	Per 1/4 Hour - Additional	NRML7		\$15.15
	CEV, HUT & CABINET	4 Hour Minimum Initial	NDMIO		\$242.35
	Per Visit Per Visit	4 Hour Minimum - Initial Per 1/4 Hour - Additional	NRMJ9 NRML7		\$242.35 \$15.15
	ADDITIONAL LABOR ELEMENTS				\$10.10
605	TRAINING				
	Communications Tech	Per 1/2 Hour	NRMCD		\$39.21
	CO Manager Power Engineer	Per 1/2 Hour	NRME9		\$39.45 \$38.47
600	Equipment Engineer	Per 1/2 Hour Per 1/2 Hour	NRMF9 NRMHJ		\$38.47 \$38.47
	EQUIPMENT EVALUATION COST	1.5. //2.11001	HIMMIS		ψ50.47
611	Equipment Engineer	Per 1/2 Hour	NRMO9		\$38.47
	TEST AND ACCEPTANCE				
	Communications Tech	Per 1/2 Hour	NRMP2		\$39.21
614	CLEC-PROVISIONED FACILITIES & EQUIPMENT:				
	ADJACENT ON-SITE				
	PLANNING Planning - Initial	Per Request	NRFA1		\$9,268.73
	Planning - Subsequent	Per Request	NRFA2		\$1,606.77
619	REAL ESTATE				
	Land Rental	Per Square Foot	S8GEN	\$0.44	
	POWER PROVISIONING Power Cable and Infrastructure:				
	2-100 Amp Feeds	Per 2-100 Amp Power Feeds (CLEC provides cable)	NONE		
	2-200 Amp Feeds	Per 2-200 Amp Power Feeds (CLEC provides cable)	NONE		
625	2-300 Amp Feeds	Per 2-300 Amp Power Feeds (CLEC provides cable)	NONE		
	2-400 Amp Feeds	Per 2-400 Amp Power Feeds (CLEC provides cable)	NONE		
	AC Service:	Day Degreest	LIBEO''		00.117.55
	Extension of 100 Amp AC Service (Opt.)	Per Request Per KWH	NRFCW	\$0.05	\$6,447.00
029	AC Usage	I CI I/AALI	S8GEO	φυ.05	1

June	ാറ	2007	
June	29.	2007	

		June 29, 2007			
				Current Monthly Recurring	Current Non- Recurring Rate
Line	Product Type DC POWER AMPERAGE CHARGE	Rate Element Description	usoc	Rate	(Initial)
631	Per Amp	Per Amp	S8GCR	\$10.61	
	FIBER CABLE PLACEMENT Fiber Installation	Per Fiber Cable Sheath (CLEC Vendor Pulls Cable)	S8GF4	\$2.13	\$488.48
634	Entrance Fiber Racking CABLE RACK	Per Rack/Conduit Duct	S8GDG	\$1.55	ψ+00.+0
636	DC Power Cable Rack	Per Rack	S8GEP	\$13.64	\$2,667.22
	Fiber Cable Rack Interconnection Arrangement (Copper) Racking	Per Rack Per Rack	S8GEQ S8GER	\$20.63 \$30.63	
	CONDUIT PLACEMENT	FEI NAUK	SOUER	φ30.03	
	DC Power Cable Rack	Per Rack	S8GES		\$7,386.71
	Fiber Cable Rack Interconnection Arrangement (Copper) Racking	Per Rack Per Rack	S8GET S8GEU		\$4,711.89 \$5,545.50
	INTERCONNECTION COSTS:	TOTAGA	30320		ψυ,υ-τυ.υυ
	ILEC TO CLEC CONNECTION				
	Voice Grade Arrangement Voice Grade Arrangement	100 Copper Pairs (CLEC provides cable) 100 Shielded Pairs (CLEC provides cable)	S8F3G S8FWW	\$3.86 \$3.86	\$156.02 \$156.02
	DS1 Arrangement - DCS	28 DS1 (CLEC provides cable)	S8F2L	\$295.42	\$3,105.79
648	DS1 Arrangement - DSX	28 DS1 (CLEC provides cable)	S8F2R	\$6.07	\$486.89
	DS3 Arrangement - DCS	1 DS3 (CLEC provides cable) 1 DS3 (CLEC provides cable)	S8F23	\$115.30 \$5.69	\$1,809.40 \$116.67
	DS3 Arrangement - DSX Fiber Arrangement	12 Fiber Pairs (CLEC provides cable)	S8F27 S8F3N	\$3.76	\$495.49
652	AT&T-PROVISIONED FACILITIES & EQUIPMENT:			755	******
653	ADJACENT ON-SITE				
	PLANNING				
	Planning - Initial Planning - Subsequent	Per Request Per Request	NRFA1 NRFA2		\$9,268.73 \$1,606.77
	REAL ESTATE	rei Requesi	NNFAZ		\$1,000.77
	Land Rental	Per Square Foot	S8GEN	\$0.44	
	POWER PROVISIONING Power Cable and Infrastructure:				
	2-100 Amp Feeds	Per 2-100 Amp Power Feeds	S8GC4	\$13.84	\$7,853.86
	2-200 Amp Feeds	Per 2-200 Amp Power Feeds	S8GC5	\$13.84	\$14,584.00
	2-300 Amp Feeds	Per 2-300 Amp Power Feeds	S8GC6	\$13.84	\$20,338.00
	2-400 Amp Feeds AC Service:	Per 2-400 Amp Power Feeds	S8GC7	\$13.84	\$28,143.00
666	Extension of 100 Amp AC Service (Opt.) AC Usage	Per Request Per KWH	NRFCW S8GEO	\$0.05	\$6,447.00
668	DC POWER AMPERAGE CHARGE				
	Per Amp FIBER CABLE PLACEMENT	Per Amp	S8GCR	\$10.61	
	Fiber Installation	Per Fiber Cable Sheath	S8GDF	\$2.13	\$976.96
	Entrance Fiber Racking CABLE RACK	Per Rack/Conduit Duct	S8GDG	\$1.55	
	DC Power Cable Rack	Per Rack	S8GEP	\$13.64	\$2,667.22
	Fiber Cable Rack	Per Rack	S8GEQ	\$20.63	
	Interconnection Arrangement (Copper) Racking CONDUIT PLACEMENT	Per Rack	S8GER	\$30.63	
	DC Power Cable Rack	Per 2-Duct	S8GES		\$7,386.71
	Fiber Cable Rack	Per 1-Duct	S8GET		\$4,711.89
	Interconnection Arrangement (Copper) Racking INTERCONNECTION COSTS:	Per 2-Duct	S8GEU		\$5,545.50
	ILEC TO CLEC CONNECTION				
	Voice Grade Arrangement	100 Copper Pairs	S8GEA	\$6.19	\$1,371.93
	Voice Grade Arrangement DS1 Arrangement - DCS	100 Shielded Pairs 28 DS1	S8GEB S8GDN	\$6.19 \$439.98	\$1,371.93 \$2,341.45
	DS1 Arrangement - DSX	28 DS1	S8GDS	\$35.04	\$2,341.45
687	DS3 Arrangement - DCS	1 DS3	S8GDY	\$242.36	\$598.33
	DS3 Arrangement - DSX Fiber Arrangement	1 DS3	S8GD3 S8GEG	\$12.36	\$598.33 \$2.751.22
690		12 Fiber Pairs(24 Fiber Strands)	SOUEG	\$8.25	\$3,751.22
	CLEC-PROVISIONED FACILITIES & EQUIPMENT: ADJACENT OFF-SITE				
	PLANNING Planning	Per Request	NRFA3		\$1,254.32
	CONDUIT	i oi riequest	MI/EMS		ψ1,204.32
695	Conduit Space	Per Innerduct	S8GEW	\$1.17	
	INTERCONNECTION COSTS: ILEC TO CLEC CONNECTION				
		900 DS0 (Hole, Racking, MDF) (CLEC Vendor Pulls and	COCEF	0044 40	
698	Voice Grade/DS0 Arrangement	Installs Cable) 28 DS1 (Hole, Racking, DCS) (CLEC Vendor Pulls and	\$8GF5	\$311.43	
	DS1 Arrangement - DCS	Installs Cable) 28 DS1 (Hole, Racking, DSX) (CLEC Vendor Pulls and	S8GF6	\$439.96	
	DS1 Arrangement - DSX	Installs Cable) 450 DS1 (Hole, Racking, MDF) (CLEC Vendor Pulls and	S8GF7	\$35.03	
701	DS1 Arrangement - MDF	Installs Cable) 12 Fiber Pairs (Hole, Racking, FDF) (CLEC Vendor Pulls)	S8GF8	\$311.43	
702	Fiber Arrangement	and Installs Cable)	S8GF9	\$9.02	

SOUTHWESTERN BELL TELEPHONE COMPANY d/b/a ATT OKLAHOMA COLLOCATION RATE SUMMARY June 29, 2007

		June 29, 2007			
Line	Product Type	Rate Element Description	usoc	Current Monthly Recurring Rate	Current Non- Recurring Rate (Initial)
703	AT&T-PROVISIONED FACILITIES & EQUIPMENT: ADJACENT OFF-SITE				
705	PLANNING				
706	Planning	Per Request	NRFA3		\$1,254.32
707	CONDUIT				
708	Conduit Space	Per Innerduct	S8GEW	\$1.17	
709 710	INTERCONNECTION COSTS: ILEC TO CLEC CONNECTION				
	Voice Grade/DS0 Arrangement	900 DS0	S8GEC	\$311.43	\$485.3
	DS1 Arrangement - DCS	28 DS1	S8GDO	\$439.96	
	DS1 Arrangement - DSX	28 DS1	S8GDT	\$35.03	\$1,830.99
714	DS1 Arrangement - MDF	450 DS1	S8GDU	\$311.43	
715	Fiber Arrangement	12 Fiber Pairs (24 Fiber Strands)	S8GEH	\$9.02	\$3,370.20
716	DATES AND CHARGES FOR				
717 718	RATES AND CHARGES FOR COMPLETE SPACE DISCONTINUANCE				
	Application Fee	Per Request	NRFX1		\$503.9
	Project Management Fee – Complete Space Discontinuance	Per Request	NRFX2		\$2,883.10
721	Remove Fiber Jumpers	Per linear foot	NRFX3		\$18.79
722	Remove Fiber Cables	Per linear foot	NRFX4		\$14.43
723	Remove VF/DS0 Cable	Per linear foot	NRFX5		\$2.60
	Remove DS1 Cable Remove DS3 Cable (Coax)	Per linear foot Per linear foot	NRFX6 NRFX7		\$4.89 \$3.5
	Remove DS3 Cable (Coax) Remove Timing Cable	Per linear foot Per Request	NRFX7 NRFX8		\$3.5
727	Remove Power Cable-50AMP feed & below	Per linear foot	NRFX9		\$24.70
728	Remove Power Cable-100AMP feed & above	Per linear foot	NRFXA		\$22.73
729	Remove Cage Grounding Material	Each grounding lead & ground bar	NRFXB		\$1,462.8
730	Remove Fiber Entrance Cable	Per cable removal job	NRFXC		\$1,664.00
731	Infrastructure Maps & Records	Per cable removal job	NRFXD		\$104.00
732 733	Engineering Work Order Work Group Information Distribution	Per cable removal job Per cable removal job	NRFXE NRFXF		\$104.00 \$104.00
	Restore Floor Tile – per Standard Bay	Per Standard Bay	NRFXG		\$71.79
735	Floor Restoration Contractor Trip Charge	Per trip	NRFXH		\$144.63
736	Restore Floor Tile	Per Non-Standard Bay	NRFXJ		\$81.5
737		·			
_	RATES AND CHARGES FOR				
739	SPACE REASSIGNMENT/RESTENCILING	D. D. D. C. C.	NDEVI		# 500.00
740	Application Fee	Per Request Per Request	NRFXK NRFXL		\$503.99 \$2,883.10
741 742	Project Management Fee – Space Reassignment Restencil DS0/DSL Block	Per 100 pair block	NRFXM		\$15.33
743	Restencil DS1 Block	Per 28 DS1s	NRFXN		\$6.0
744	Restencil DS3 Coax Cable	Per cable	NRFXO		\$4.90
745	Restencil Fiber Cable Block	Per 12 pair cable	NRFXP		\$91.9
_	Restencil Fiber Jumper Block	Per 4 jumpers	NRFXQ		\$61.30
747	Restencil Power and tag cables	Per 1-4 feeds	NRFXR		\$107.28
748 749	Restencil Timing Source and tag cable Timing Record Book Update	Per cable Per element	NRFXS NRFXT		\$122.60 \$45.98
750	Interconnection Records Update	Per element	NRFXU		\$296.6
	Power Records Update	Per element	NRFXV		\$355.94
	Vendor Engineering	Per Space Reassignment job	NRFXW		\$711.88
753					
	RATES AND CHARGES FOR				
	POWER REDUCTION (CABLE REMOVAL)	Per Request	NDEVV		\$503.9
756	Application Fee Project Management Fee – Power Reduction(cable removal)	Per Request Per Request	NRFXX NRFXY		\$2,220.4
758	Remove Power Cable-50AMP feed & below	Per linear foot	NRFXZ		\$2,220.43
759	Remove Power Cable-100AMP feed & above	Per linear foot	NRFY1		\$22.73
760					
	RATES AND CHARGES FOR				
762	POWER REDUCTION (REFUSING ONLY)	Des Descript	NP PY		A=00 =
	Application Fee Project Management Fee – Power Refusing Only	Per Request 50AMP A&B feeds & below	NRFY2 NRFY3		\$503.99 \$1.562.80
765	Project Management Fee – Power Refusing Only Project Management Fee – Power Refusing Only	100AMP A&B feeds & above	NRFY3 NRFY4		\$2,004.5
766	Power Fuse Reductions on Company BDFB	50AMP A&B feeds & below	NRFY5		\$367.8
767	Restencil Power and tag cables	Per 1-4 feeds	NRFY6		\$107.28
768	Power Records Update	Per element	NRFY7		\$355.94
769	Vendor Engineering	Per Space Reassignment job	NRFY8		\$711.88
770	Power Fuse Reductions on Power Board	100AMP A&B feeds & above	NRFY9		\$490.4
771 772	Restencil Power and tag cables Power Records Update	Per 1-4 feeds Per element	NRFYA NRFYB		\$107.28 \$355.94
773	Vendor Engineering	Per Space Reassignment job	NRFYC		\$711.8
774	. order Engineering	. 2. Space (Casesignino) (1)	141.10		Ψ/11.00
	RATES AND CHARGES FOR				
776	INTERCONNECTION TERMINATION REDUCTION				
777	Application Fee	Per Request	NRFYD		\$503.9
	Project Management Fee – Interconnection Cable Reduction	Per Request	NRFYE		\$2,441.3
	Remove VF/DS0 Cable	Per linear foot Per linear foot	NRFYF		\$2.6
780	Remove DS1 Cable Remove DS3 Cable (Coax)	Per linear foot Per linear foot	NRFYG NRFYH		\$4.89 \$3.5
	Nemove DOS Cable (Coax)	I CI IIIICAI IUUL	NKFIH		უპ.5

June 29, 2007

				Current	
				Monthly	Current Non-
				Recurring	Recurring Rate
Line	Product Type	Rate Element Description	USOC	Rate	(Initial)
782	Remove Fiber Cables	Per linear foot	NRFYJ		\$14.43
783	Remove Fiber Jumpers	Per linear foot	NRFYK		\$18.79

Line	Change/ Updates	Service		Rate Element	USOCs	RECURRING RATE	Nonrecurring Rate First	Nonrecurring Rate Additional
1		NETWORK ELEMENTS		Discount Loss from helds with a sea NID	NDDND	NI/A	A 44.00	A 4400
3		Local Loops		Disconnect Loop from inside wiring, per NID 2-Wire Analog Zone 1 (Rural)	NRBND U21	N/A \$ 16.34		
4				2-Wire Analog Zone 1 (Kurar) 2-Wire Analog Zone 2 (Suburban)	U21	\$ 13.69		
5				2-Wire Analog Zone 3 (Urban)	U21	\$ 12.26		
6				2-wire Analog Disconnect - all zones	NKCT1	N/A	\$ 1.41	\$ 1.27
7				Conditioning for dB loss from 8db to 5db	UL2	\$ 6.03		
8				4-Wire Analog Zone 1(Rural)	U4H	\$ 36.06		
9				4-Wire Analog Zone 2 (Suburban)	U4H	\$ 21.52		
10 11				4-Wire Analog Zone 3 (Urban) 2-Wire Digital Zone 1(Rural)	U4H U2Q	\$ 15.86 \$ 46.09		
12		+	-	2-Wire Digital Zone 2 (Suburban)	U2Q	\$ 37.54		
13				2-Wire Digital Zone 3 (Urban)	U2Q	\$ 34.91		
14				DS1 Loop Zone 1(Rural)	U4D1X	\$ 63.41		
15				DS1 Loop Zone 2 (Suburban)	U4D1X	\$ 59.77	\$ 76.26	\$ 41.52
16				DS1 Loop Zone 3 (Urban)	U4D1X	\$ 49.50		
17				DS1 Loop - Disconnect	NKCT2	N/A		
18				DS3 Loop Zone 1 (Rural)	U4D3X	\$ 745.55	\$ 823.28	\$ 392.54
19		 		DS3 Loop Zone (Suburban)	U4D3X	\$ 706.74		
20				DS3 Loop Zone 3 (Urban)	U4D3X	\$ 670.53	\$ 823.28	\$ 392.54
21		DOL O-makin in						<u> </u>
22 23		DSL Capable Loops 2-Wire xDSL Loop		*DSD #4 2 Wire vDSL Leep - Zone 4 (Burel)	2SLAX	\$ 18.98	¢ 45.00	6 000
23		z-wire xpor roob		*PSD #1 - 2-Wire xDSL Loop - Zone 1 (Rural) *PSD #1 - 2-Wire xDSL Loop - Zone 2 (Suburban)	2SLAX 2SLAX	\$ 18.98 \$ 13.65		
25				*PSD #1 - 2-Wire xDSL Loop - Zone 3 (Urban)	2SLAX	\$ 12.14		
26			_	*PSD #2 - 2-Wire xDSL Loop - Zone 1 (Rural)	2SLCX	\$ 18.98		
27				*PSD #2 - 2-Wire xDSL Loop - Zone 2 (Suburban)	2SLCX	\$ 13.65		
28				*PSD #2 - 2-Wire xDSL Loop - Zone 3 (Urban)	2SLCX	\$ 12.14	\$ 15.03	
29				*PSD #3 - 2-Wire xDSL Loop - Zone 1 (Rural)	2SLBX	\$ 18.98		
30				*PSD #3 - 2-Wire xDSL Loop - Zone 2 (Suburban)	2SLBX	\$ 13.65		
31				*PSD #3 - 2-Wire xDSL Loop - Zone 3 (Urban)	2SLBX	\$ 12.14		
32				*PSD #4 - 2-Wire xDSL Loop - Zone 1 (Rural)	2SLDX	\$ 18.98		
33 34				*PSD #4 - 2-Wire xDSL Loop - Zone 2 (Suburban) *PSD #4 - 2-Wire xDSL Loop - Zone 3 (Urban)	2SLDX 2SLDX	\$ 13.65 \$ 12.14		
35			_	*PSD #5 - 2-Wire xDSL Loop - Zone 3 (Orban)	U2F	\$ 12.14		
36			_	*PSD #5 - 2-Wire xDSL Loop - Zone 1 (rkdrar)	U2F	\$ 13.65		
37				*PSD #5 - 2-Wire xDSL Loop - Zone 3 (Urban)	U2F	\$ 12.14		
38				*PSD #7 - 2-Wire xDSL Loop - Zone 1 (Rural)	2SLFX	\$ 18.98		
39				*PSD #7 - 2-Wire xDSL Loop - Zone 2 (Suburban)	2SLFX	\$ 13.65	\$ 15.03	
40				*PSD #7 - 2-Wire xDSL Loop - Zone 3 (Urban)	2SLFX	\$ 12.14		
41		4-Wire xDSL Loop		*PSD #3 - 4-Wire xDSL Loop - Zone 1 (Rural)	4SL1X	\$ 36.06		
42				*PSD #3 - 4-Wire xDSL Loop - Zone 2 (Suburban)	4SL1X	\$ 21.52		
43 44			-	*PSD #3 - 4-Wire xDSL Loop - Zone 3 (Urban)	4SL1X	\$ 15.86	\$ 15.03	\$ 6.22
44				* USES used for inventory purpose only				·
46		IDSL Capable Loops		IDSL Loop Zone 1 (Rural)	UY5FX	\$ 46.09	\$ 15.03	\$ 6.22
47		oupunio Loops		IDSL Loop Zone 2 (Suburban)	UY5FX	\$ 37.54		
48				IDSL Loop Zone 3 (Urban)	UY5FX	\$ 34.91		
49		Loop Qualification Process		Loop Qualification Process - Mechanized	NR98U	N/A		N/A
50				Loop Qualification Process - Manual	NRBXU	N/A		N/A
51		DSL Conditioning Options		Removal of Repeaters	NRBXV	N/A		
52				Incremental Removal of Repeater (> than 17.5 Kft.same location/same cable)	NRBNL	N/A		
53				Incremental Additional Removal of Repeater (> than 17.5 Kft.same location/different cable)	NRBNP	N/A N/A		
54				Removal of Excessive Bridged Taps and Repeaters Incremental Removal of Excessive Bridged Taps and Repeaters (>than 17.5K same location/same	NRBXH	N/P	\$ 730.25	\$ 39.48
55				Cable) Incremental Additional Removal of Excessive Bridged Taps and Repeaters (>than 17.5K same	NRBTV	N/A	\$ 497.55	\$ 26.61
56				location/different cable)	NRBTW	N/A	\$ 180.68	\$ 26.61
57		<u> </u>	-	Removal of Excessive Bridged Taps	NRBXW	N/A		
58				Incremental Removal of Excessive Bridged Tap (> than 17.5 Kft.same location/same cable)	NRBNK	N/A		
				Incremental Additional Removal of Excessive Bridged Tap (> than 17.5 Kft.same location/different				
59				cable)	NRBNN	N/A		\$ 12.86
60				Removal of Excessive Bridged Taps and Load Coils	NRBXF	N/A	\$ 1,213.80	\$ 44.86
61				Incremental Removal of Load Coil & Excessive Bridge Tap (> than 17.5 Kft.same location/same Cable)	NRBM8	N/A	\$ 482.17	\$ 19.22
62				Incremental Additional Removal of Load Coil & Excessive Bridge Tap (> than 17.5 Kft.same location/different Cable)	NRBM9	N/A	\$ 178.89	\$ 19.22
UZ		1		roodilor/amoroni Odbioj	LALICOINS	IN/P	110.09	Ψ 13.22

Lina	Change/	Samilaa		Rate Element	USOCs	RECURRING RATE		Nonrecurring Rate
Line	Updates	Service		Removal of Load Coils	NRBXZ	N/A	First	Additional \$ 1914
63					NRBNJ			
64				Incremental Removal of Load Coil (> than 17.5 Kft.same location/same Cable)		N/A		
65				Incremental Additional Removal of Load Coil (> than 17.5 Kft.same location/different Cable)	NRBNH	N/A		
66				Removal of non-excessive bridged tap DSL loops >0Kft. And <17.5Kft.	NRMRJ	N/A		\$0.00
67				Removal of All Bridged Tap DSL Loops 12Kft. To 17.5Kft.	NRMRP	N/A	\$ 566.59	\$0.00
co				Demonstration of the control of the	NDMDC	NI/A	¢ 040.07	¢ 240.07
68				Removal of non-excessive bridged tap DSL loops >17.5Kft DSL Loops - per element incremental	NRMRS	N/A		
69				Removal of All Bridged Tap DSL loops >17.5KFt per element incrementa	NRMRM	N/A	\$ 218.87	\$ 218.87
70 71		DSI Casas Composts		DCI Chialded Lagrata Callagation	UXRRX	\$ 0.60	ė глис	\$ 57.75
		DSL Cross Connects		DSL Shielded Loop to Collocation				
72 73				2-Wire DSL Non-Shielded Cross Connect to Collocation	UCX92 UCX94	N/A		
		LST		4-Wire DSL Non-Shielded Cross Connect to Collocation LST performed on CODSLAM Loop	URCLD	N/A		
74		LSI			URCLB	N/A N/A		
75		Laan Craas Commanda		LST performed on Sub Loop	UCXC2			N/A \$ 4.72
76		Loop Cross Connects		2-Wire Analog Loop to Collocation		\$ 1.24		
77				2-Wire Analog Loop to Collocation (without testing)	UCXD2	N/A		
78				4-Wire Analog Loop to Collocation	UCXC4	\$ 2.49		
79				4-Wire Analog Loop to Collocation (without testing)	UCXD4	N/A	\$ 29.56	\$ 29.56
					(UCXC2) under			
80				2-Wire Digital Loop to Collocation	development	\$ 1.24	\$ 4.72	\$ 4.72
					(UCXD2) under			
81				2-Wire Digital Loop to Collocation (without testing)	development	N/A	\$ 6.91	\$ 4.97
82				DS1 Loop to Collocation	UDLY4	\$ 6.67	\$ 39.05	\$ 34.16
83				DS3 C.O. Cross Connect to Collocation	UCXBX	\$ 19.24	\$ 115.45	\$ 81.61
84		Sub-loop Unbundling		ECS to SAI subloop charge 2-Wire Analog Zone 1 (Rural)	U6LAP	\$ 1.36	\$0.00	
85				ECS to SAI subloop charge 2-Wire Analog Zone 2 (Suburban)	U6LAP	\$ 1.23	\$0.00	
86				ECS to SAI subloop charge 2-Wire Analog Zone 3 (Urban)	U6LAP	\$ 1.19	\$0.00	\$0.00
87				ECS to Terminal subloop charge 2-Wire Analog Zone 1 (Rural)	U6LAQ	\$ 14.11	\$0.00	
88				ECS to Terminal subloop charge 2-Wire Analog Zone 2 (Suburban)	U6LAQ	\$ 6.78	\$0.00	\$0.00
89				ECS to Terminal subloop charge 2-Wire Analog Zone 3 (Urban)	U6LAQ	\$ 4.55	\$0.00	
90				ECS to NID subloop charge 2-Wire Analog Zone 1 (Rural)	U6LAR	\$ 16.63	\$0.00	\$0.00
91				ECS to NID subloop charge 2-Wire Analog Zone 2 (Suburban)	U6LAR	\$ 9.20	\$0.00	
92				ECS to NID subloop charge 2-Wire-Analog Zone 3 (Urban)	U6LAR	\$ 6.90	\$0.00	
93				SAI to Terminal subloop charge 2-Wire Analog Zone 1 (Rural)	U6LAS	\$ 13.07	\$0.00	
94				SAI to Terminal subloop charge 2-Wire Analog Zone 1 (Kurar) SAI to Terminal subloop charge 2-Wire Analog Zone 2 (Suburban)	U6LAS	\$ 5.85	\$0.00	
95				SAI to Terminal subloop charge 2-Wire Analog Zone 3 (Urban)	U6LAS	\$ 3.66	\$0.00	
96				SAI to NID subloop charge 2-Wire Analog Zone 1 (Rural)	U6LAT	\$ 15.59	\$0.00	
97				SAI to NID subloop charge 2-Wire Analog Zone 1 (Natar) SAI to NID subloop charge 2-Wire Analog Zone 2 (Suburban)	U6LAT	\$ 8.27	\$0.00	
98				SAI to NID subloop charge 2-Wire Analog Zone 3 (Urban)	U6LAT	\$ 6.01	\$0.00	
99				Terminal to NID subloop charge 2-Wire Analog Zone 1 (Rural)	U6LAU	\$ 2.63	\$0.00	
100				Terminal to NID subloop charge 2-Wire Analog Zone 2 (Suburban)	U6LAU	\$ 2.54	\$0.00	
101				Terminal to NID subloop charge 2-Wire Analog Zone 3 (Urban)	U6LAU	\$ 2.47	\$0.00	
102				ECS to SAI subloop charge 4-Wire Analog Zone 1 (Rural)	U6LEP	\$ 2.72	\$0.00	
103				ECS to SAI subloop charge 4-Wire Analog Zone 1 (Kurai)	U6LEP	\$ 2.45	\$0.00	
103				ECS to SAI subloop charge 4-Wire Analog Zone 2 (Subdiban)	U6LEP	\$ 2.37	\$0.00	
105			-	ECS to SAI subloop charge 4-Wire Analog Zone 3 (Orban) ECS to Terminal subloop charge 4-Wire Analog Zone 1 (Rural)	U6LEQ	\$ 27.97	\$0.00	\$0.00
105		+		ECS to Terminal subloop charge 4-Wire Analog Zone 1 (Rurar) ECS to Terminal subloop charge 4-Wire Analog Zone 2 (Suburban)	U6LEQ	\$ 13.42	\$0.00	
106		+		ECS to Terminal subloop charge 4-Wire Analog Zone 2 (Suburban) ECS to Terminal subloop charge 4-Wire Analog Zone 3 (Urban)	U6LEQ U6LEQ	\$ 13.42	\$0.00	\$0.00
107		-		ECS to NID subloop charge 4-Wire Analog Zone 3 (Orban)	U6LEQ U6LER	\$ 33.01	\$0.00	
108		-		ECS to NID subloop charge 4-Wire Analog Zone 1 (Rurai) ECS to NID subloop charge 4-Wire Analog Zone 2 (Suburban)	U6LER U6LER	•	\$0.00	
110		+		ECS to NID subloop charge 4-Wire Analog Zone 2 (Suburban)	U6LER U6LER	\$ 18.26 \$ 13.69	\$0.00	
110		-		SAI to Terminal subloop charge 4-Wire-Analog Zone 3 (Urban)	U6LER U6LES	\$ 13.69	\$0.00	
111				SAI to Terminal subloop charge 4-Wire Analog Zone 1 (Rural) SAI to Terminal subloop charge 4-Wire Analog Zone 2 (Suburban)	U6LES U6LES	\$ 25.88 \$ 11.55	\$0.00	
		 						
113				SAI to Terminal subloop charge 4-Wire Analog Zone 3 (Urban)	U6LES U6LET	\$ 7.21	\$0.00	\$0.00
114 115				SAI to NID subloop charge 4-Wire Analog Zone 1 (Rural)	U6LET	\$ 30.92 \$ 16.40	\$0.00 \$0.00	
116				SAI to NID subloop charge 4-Wire Analog Zone 2 (Suburban)	U6LET	\$ 16.40 \$ 11.91	\$0.00	
116				SAI to NID subloop charge 4-Wire Analog Zone 3 (Urban)			\$0.00	
				Terminal to NID subloop charge 4-Wire Analog Zone 1 (Rural)	U6LEU	\$ 5.27		
118		 		Terminal to NID subloop charge 4-Wire Analog Zone 2 (Suburban)	U6LEU	\$ 5.08	\$0.00	
119				Terminal to NID subloop charge 4-Wire Analog Zone 3 (Urban)	U6LEU	\$ 4.93	\$0.00	
120				ECS to SAI subloop charge 2-Wire DSL Zone 1 (Rural)	U6LCP	\$ 1.36	\$0.00	
121				ECS to SAI subloop charge 2-Wire DSL Zone 2 (Suburban)	U6LCP	\$ 1.23	\$0.00	
122		1		ECS to SAI subloop charge 2-Wire DSL Zone 3 (Urban)	U6LCP	\$ 1.19	\$0.00	
123				ECS to Terminal subloop charge 2-Wire DSL Zone 1 (Rural)	U6LCQ	\$ 14.10	\$0.00	\$0.00
124		ļ		ECS to Terminal subloop charge 2-Wire DSL Zone 2 (Suburban)	U6LCQ	\$ 6.81	\$0.00	\$0.00
125		1		ECS to Terminal subloop charge 2-Wire DSL Zone 3 (Urban)	U6LCQ	\$ 4.58	\$0.00	
126				ECS to NID subloop charge 2-Wire DSL Zone 1 (Rural)	U6LCR	\$ 16.62	\$0.00	\$0.00

	Change/					Nonrecurring Rate	Nonrecurring Rate
Line	Updates	Service	Rate Element	USOCs	RECURRING RATE		Additional
127			ECS to NID subloop charge 2-Wire DSL Zone 2 (Suburban)	U6LCR	\$ 9.23	\$0.00	\$0.00
128			ECS to NID subloop charge 2-Wire-DSL Zone 3 (Urban)	U6LCR	\$ 6.93		\$0.00
129			SAI to Terminal subloop charge 2-Wire DSL Zone 1 (Rural)	U6LCS	\$ 13.06		\$0.00
130 131			SAI to Terminal subloop charge 2-Wire DSL Zone 2 (Suburban)	U6LCS U6LCS	\$ 5.88 \$ 3.69		\$0.00 \$0.00
132			SAI to Terminal subloop charge 2-Wire DSL Zone 3 (Urban) SAI to NID subloop charge 2-Wire DSL Zone 1 (Rural)	U6LCS	\$ 3.69	\$0.00	\$0.00
133			SAI to NID subloop charge 2-Wire DSL Zone 2 (Suburban)	U6LCT	\$ 8.30	\$0.00	\$0.00
134			SAI to NID subloop charge 2-Wire DSL Zone 3 (Urban)	U6LCT	\$ 6.04	\$0.00	\$0.00
135			Terminal to NID subloop charge 2-Wire DSL Zone 1 (Rural)	U6LCU	\$ 2.63	\$0.00	\$0.00
136			Terminal to NID subloop charge 2-Wire DSL Zone 2 (Suburban)	U6LCU	\$ 2.54	\$0.00	\$0.00
137			Terminal to NID subloop charge 2-Wire DSL Zone 3 (Urban)	U6LCU	\$ 2.47		\$0.00
138			ECS to SAI subloop charge 4-Wire DSL Zone 1 (Rural)	U6LGP	\$ 2.72		\$0.00
139			ECS to SAI subloop charge 4-Wire DSL Zone 2 (Suburban)	U6LGP	\$ 2.45		\$0.00
140			ECS to SAI subloop charge 4-Wire DSL Zone 3 (Urban)	U6LGP	\$ 2.37		\$0.00
141			ECS to Terminal subloop charge 4-Wire DSL Zone 1 (Rural)	U6LGQ	\$ 27.96 \$ 13.45		\$0.00 \$0.00
142 143			ECS to Terminal subloop charge 4-Wire DSL Zone 2 (Suburban) ECS to Terminal subloop charge 4-Wire DSL Zone 3 (Urban)	U6LGQ U6LGQ	\$ 13.45		\$0.00
144			ECS to NID subloop charge 4-Wire DSL Zone 1 (Rural)	U6LGR	\$ 33.00		\$0.00
145			ECS to NID subloop charge 4-Wire DSL Zone 1 (Karai)	U6LGR	\$ 18.29	\$0.00	\$0.00
146			ECS to NID subloop charge 4-Wire-DSL Zone 3 (Urban)	U6LGR	\$ 13.73	\$0.00	\$0.00
147			SAI to Terminal subloop charge 4-Wire DSL Zone 1 (Rural)	U6LGS	\$ 25.87	\$0.00	\$0.00
148			SAI to Terminal subloop charge 4-Wire DSL Zone 2 (Suburban)	U6LGS	\$ 11.58	\$0.00	\$0.00
149			SAI to Terminal subloop charge 4-Wire DSL Zone 3 (Urban)	U6LGS	\$ 7.24	\$0.00	\$0.00
150	•		SAI to NID subloop charge 4-Wire DSL Zone 1 (Rural)	U6LGT	\$ 30.90	\$0.00	\$0.00
151			SAI to NID subloop charge 4-Wire DSL Zone 2 (Suburban)	U6LGT	\$ 16.43		\$0.00
152			SAI to NID subloop charge 4-Wire DSL Zone 3 (Urban)	U6LGT	\$ 11.94	\$0.00	\$0.00
153			Terminal to NID subloop charge 4-Wire DSL Zone 1 (Rural)	U6LGU	\$ 5.27	\$0.00	\$0.00
154			Terminal to NID subloop charge 4-Wire DSL Zone 2 (Suburban)	U6LGU	\$ 5.08 \$ 4.93		\$0.00
155 156		Sub-loop Unbundling Cross Connect	Terminal to NID subloop charge 4-Wire DSL Zone 3 (Urban) Subloop Cross Connect 2-Wire Analog Non-Central Office Originating	U6LGU UKCV2	\$ 4.93 N/A		\$0.00 \$ 91.77
157		Sub-loop Oribunding Cross Connect	Subloop Cross Connect 2-Wire Analog Non-Central Office Originating Subloop Cross Connect 4-Wire Analog Non-Central Office Originating	UKCV4	N/A		\$ 92.60
158			Subloop Cross Connect 2-Wire DSL Non-Central Office Originating	UKCZ2	N/A		\$ 91.77
159			Subloop Cross Connect 4-Wire DSL Non-Central Office Originating	UKCZ4	N/A		\$ 92.60
160		Dedicated Transport (DT)	DT-DS1 Interoffice Transport, First Mile - Zone 1 (Rural)	ULNHS	\$ 33.76		\$ 28.43
161		, , ,	DT-DS1 Interoffice Transport, First Mile - Zone 2 (Suburban)	ULNHS	\$ 32.55	\$ 52.91	\$ 28.43
162			DT-DS1 Interoffice Transport, First Mile - Zone 3 (Urban)	ULNHS	\$ 34.08		\$ 28.43
163			DT-DS1 Interoffice Transport, First Mile - Interzone	ULNHS	\$ 44.32		\$ 28.43
164			DT-DS1 Interoffice Transport, First Mile - Disconnect	NKCT8	N/A		\$ 3.66
165			DT-DS1 Interoffice Transport, Each Additional Mile - Zone 1 (Rural)	ULNHS	\$ 0.1005		N/A
166			DT-DS1 Interoffice Transport, Each Additional Mile - Zone 2 (Suburban)	ULNHS ULNHS	\$ 0.1093 \$ 0.1343		N/A N/A
167 168			DT-DS1 Interoffice Transport, Each Additional Mile - Zone 3 (Urban) DT-DS1 Interoffice Transport, Each Additional Mile - Interzone	ULNHS	\$ 0.1343 \$ 0.0968		N/A
169			DT-DS1 Interoffice Transport, Each Additional Mile - Interzone DT-DS3 Interoffice Transport, First Mile - Zone 1 (Rural)	ULNJS	\$ 199.77		\$ 65.73
170			DT-DS3 Interoffice Transport, First Mile - Zone 1 (Kurar)	ULNJS	\$ 179.53		\$ 65.73
171			DT-DS3 Interoffice Transport, First Mile - Zone 3 (Urban)	ULNJS	\$ 194.60		\$ 65.73
172			DT-DS3 Interoffice Transport, First Mile - Interzone	ULNJS	\$ 308.37		\$ 65.73
173			DT-DS3 Interoffice Transport, First Mile - Disconnect	NKCT9	N/A		\$ 3.66
174			DT-DS3 Interoffice Transport, Each Additional Mile - Zone 1 (Rural)	ULNJS	\$ 2.9127	N/A	N/A
175			DT-DS3 Interoffice Transport, Each Additional Mile - Zone 2 (Suburban)	ULNJS	\$ 3.2041	N/A	N/A
176			DT-DS3 Interoffice Transport, Each Additional Mile - Zone 3 (Urban)	ULNJS	\$ 3.9582	N/A	N/A
177		Dadicated Transport Cross Comment	DT-DS3 Interoffice Transport, Each Additional Mile - Interzone	ULNJS	\$ 2.7821	N/A	N/A
178		Dedicated Transport Cross Connect	DS1 TO Collocation	UCXHX	\$ 7.51		\$ 40.49
179 180		Multiplexing	DS3 to Collocation DS1 to VG	UCXJX UM4BX	\$ 25.70 \$ 249.02		\$ 54.19 \$ 24.15
181		munipiexilly	DS1 to VG - Disconnect	NKCTC	\$ 249.02 N/A		\$ 1.68
182			DS3 to DS1	UM4AX	\$ 322.06		\$ 20.01
183			DS3 to DS1 - Disconnect	NKCT6	N/A		\$ 2.90
184		Dark Fiber	Dark Fiber -Interoffice per strand	ULYCX	\$ 39.12		\$ 991.37
185			Dark Fiber - Interoffice per foot Zone 1 (Rural)	ULNCF	\$ 0.016297	N/A	N/A
186			Dark Fiber - Interoffice per foot Zone 2 (Suburban)	ULNCF	\$ 0.014145		N/A
187			Dark Fiber - Interoffice per foot Zone 3 (Urban)	ULNCF	\$ 0.012300		N/A
188			Dark Fiber Cross Connect - Interoffice	UKCJX	\$ 4.60		\$ 48.59
189			Dark Fiber - Interoffice Inquiry	NR9D6	None		\$ 335.92
190		Routine Modifications	Routine Modifications of Existing Facilities Charge	N3RUE	N/A		N/A
191		800 Database	Toll Free Database Query	Not Applicable	\$ 0.0000980 \$ 0.0000181	N/A N/A	N/A
192 193		Service Order Charges	Call Handling and Destination Manual New - Simple	Not Applicable NRBUQ	\$ 0.0000181 N/A		N/A N/A
193		Service Graet Granges	Ivianuai New - Oimple	DOGANI	IN/F	ηφ 5.00	IN/A

	Change/						Nonrecurring Rate	Nonrecurring Rate
Line	Updates	Service		Rate Element	USOCs	RECURRING RATE	First	Additional
194				Manual Change - Simple	NRBUO	N/A		N/A
195				Manual Record - Simple	NRBUU	N/A		N/A
196				Manual Disconnect - Simple	NRBUW	N/A		N/A
197				Manual Expedited - Simple	NRMV1	N/A		N/A
198				Manual Customer Not Ready - Simple	NRMV5	N/A		N/A
199				Manual Due Date Change or Cancellation - Simple	NRMV3	N/A		N/A
200				Manual New - Complex	NRBUR	N/A		N/A
201				Manual Change - Complex	NRBUP	N/A		N/A
202				Manual Record - Complex	NRBUV	N/A		N/A
203				Manual Disconnect - Complex	NRBUX	N/A		N/A
204				Manual Expedited - Complex	NRMV2	N/A		N/A
205				Manual Customer Not Ready - Complex	NRMV6	N/A		N/A
206				Manual Due Date Change or Cancellation - Complex	NRMV4	N/A		N/A
207				Electronic New - Simple	NR9W2	N/A		N/A
208				Electronic New - Complex	NRBGX	N/A		N/A
209				Electronic Change - Simple	NR9GG	N/A		N/A
210				Electronic Change - Complex	NR9G8	N/A		N/A
211				Electronic Record - Simple	NR9GU	N/A		N/A
212				Electronic Record - Complex	NR9G7	N/A		N/A
213				Electronic Disconnect - Simple	NR9GZ	N/A		N/A
214				Electronic Disconnect - Complex	NR9G9	N/A		N/A
215				Electronic Expedited Simple	NRMV7	N/A		N/A
216				Electronic Expedited Complex	NRMVX	N/A		
217				Electronic Customer Not Ready Simple	NRMV9	N/A		N/A
218				Electronic Customer Not Ready - Complex	NRMVY	N/A		N/A
219				Electronic Due Date Change or Cancellation Simple	NRMV8	N/A		
220				Electronic Due Date Change or Cancellation Complex	NRMVZ	N/A		N/A
221				PIC Change Charge	NRBL9	N/A	\$ 2.58	\$ 0.05
222		OTHER						
223		Directory Assistance		Directory Assistance (DA) - per call	ZZUO3/ZZUO4		N/A	
224				Directory Assistance Call Completion (DACC) - per cal	ZZUO7	\$ 0.15	N/A	
225				National Directory Assistance (NDA)	ZZUO5/ZZUO6		N/A	
226				Directory Assistance Non-Pub Emergency Service	Not Applicable		N/A	
227				Directory Assistance - Branding - Initial/Subsequent Load	NRBDG	N/A		
228				Directory Assistance - Branding Per call	ZZUCB	\$ 0.03	N/A	
229				Directory Assistance - Rate Reference Initial Load	NRBDL	N/A		N/A
230				Directory Assistance - Rate Reference Subsequent Load	NRBDM	N/A		N/A
231				Directory Assistance Listings (DAL)-Initial Load, per listing	Not Applicable	N/A		N/A
232				Directory Assistance Listings (DAL)-Update, per listing	Not Applicable	N/A		N/A
233				Directory Assistance Listings (DAL)-Non-Pub Emergency Message Service	Not Applicable		N/A	
234				Business Category Search (BCS)	ZZUOB	\$ 0.65	N/A	
235				Reverse Directory Assistance (RDA)	ZZUO8/ZZUO9		N/A	
236		Operator Services		Operated Services - Fully Automated Call Processing (Per completed automated call)	ZZUO1	\$ 0.15	N/A	
237	`			Operator Services - Operator Assisted Call Processing (Per work second)	ZZUO2	\$ 0.03	N/A	
238				Operator Services - Branding Initial/Subsequent Load	NRBDG	N/A		
239				Operator Services - Branding Per call	ZZUCB	\$ 0.03	N/A	
240				Operator Services - Rate Reference - Initial Load	NRBDL	N/A		N/A
241	·			Operator Services - Rate Reference - Subsequent Load	NRBDM	N/A		N/A
242		Emergency Services		For each DS0 E911 Trunk Terminated		\$ 39.00	\$ 165.00	
243	`	Miscellaneous		NXX Migration- Migration Charge per NXX	Not Applicable	N/A		N/A
244				Provision of Message Detail a.k.a. Daily Usage File (DUF)	ASBS	\$ 0.000323	N/A	
245	, and the second second	BCR		Per interstate local message	Not Applicable		N/A	
246				Per local message	Not Applicable		N/A	
247		Hosting		Billable Message Records and /or access usage records - per Record Charge	Not Applicable		N/A	
248				Hosting: Per Record Charge For Full Status RAO Company-Hosting Network Company	Not Applicable		N/A	
249				Hosting: Per Record Charge For Full Status RAO Company-National CMDS Network	Not Applicable		N/A	
250				Hosting: Per Record Charge For Non-Full Status RAO Company-Hosting Company Network	Not Applicable		N/A	1
251				Hosting: Per Record Charge For Non-Full Status RAO Company-National CMDS Network	Not Applicable	\$ 0.010	N/A	
252		Clearinghouse		CH processing charge for service - per originated CH record	Not Applicable		N/A	N/A
			1	CH billing message - per message	Not Applicable	\$ 0.050	N/A	N/A

	Change/						Nonrecurring Rate
Line	Updates	Service	Rate Element	USOCs	RECURRING RATE	First	Additional
254		Maintenance of Service Charges & Non-Productive Dispatch	Basic Time - per half hour	MVV	N/A	\$ 21.44	\$ 21.44
255		Non-Froductive Dispatch	Overtime - per half hour	MVV	N/A		
256			Premium Time - per half hour	MVV	N/A		
257		Time and Materials Charges	Basic Time - per half hour	ALK, ALT, ALH	N/A	\$ 21.44	
258			Overtime - per half hour	ALK, ALT, ALH	N/A		\$ 28.01
259			Premium Time - per half hour	ALK, ALT, ALH	N/A	\$ 34.59	\$ 34.59
260					Annual Rates		N//A
261 262		Poles and Duct	Poles (\$/attachment/yr.)* ##		\$ 2.52	N/A	N/A
263		(Structure)	Per Foot Conduit Occupancy Fees ##				
264			Full Duct (\$/ft/yr.)		\$ 0.82	N/A	N/A
265			Half Duct (\$/ft/yr)		\$ 0.41	N/A	N/A
266			· · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · ·		* ****		
			*For (1) each one foot of usable space, or fraction thereof, occupied and (2) each additional one foot of				
267			space, or fraction thereof, rendered unusable by the attachment's presence.				
268							
269			## Note: All pole and conduit license fees are for a period of one year from January 1 thru December 31	,			
270			effective January 1, 2005 and billable semi-annually in advance in January and July of each year				
271			New rates will be communicated to CLEC no later than November 1st for the succeeding year.				
272			Contract Administration For			ф 405.00	
273 274			Contract Administration Fee			\$ 125.00 \$ 125.00	
274			Administrative Record-Keeping Fee			\$ 125.00	
213						5 Times the Annual	
276			Unauthorized Attachment Fee			Rate per Pole	
2.0			STAULISTES A MASSIMIST OF			5 Times the Annual	
						Rate per Conduit	
277			Unauthorized Occupancy Fee			Foot	
278		TRANSIT SERVICE					
279							
280			Local	USAGE	\$ 0.000960		
281							
282		INTERCARRIER COMPENSATION					
283							
284		Rate for All ISP-Bound and Section 251(b)	(5) Traffic as per FCC 01-131, per MOU	ZZUR2	\$ 0.0007	N/A	N/A
285 286			Optional EAS Transport & Termination per MOU	ZZUR2	\$ 0.002487	N/A	N/A
287			Optional EAS Transport & Termination per Woo	ZZUNZ	Φ 0.002467	IN/A	IN/A
288		RESALE				RESALE DISCOUNTS	
289		RESALE	Duoinese			NON-RECURRING	
			Business		RECURRING	NON-RECURRING	
290			LOCAL EXCHANGE SERVICE		04.000	04.000/	
291 292			Business 1 Party Business - Multi-Line Hunting		21.60%	21.60%	
					21.60%	21.60%	
293 294			Business - Measured Business - Measured (HTG Class of Service)		21.60% 21.60%	21.60%	
294			Customer Operated Pay Telephone (COPT)		21.60%	21.60% 21.60%	
295			Oustonia Operated Fay Telephone (OOFT)		∠1.00%	21.00%	
297			EXPANDED LOCAL CALLING				
298			EMS - Optional		21.60%	21.60%	
299			Expanded Local Calling (Mandatory)		21.60%	21.60%	
300			Extended Area Calling Service - Optional		21.60%	21.60%	
301		 	Mandatory EACS - Hotel/Motel Measured Trunk		21.60%	21.60%	
302			Mandatory EACS - Multi-Line Hunting		21.60%	21.60%	
303			Mandatory EACS - One element measured, 1-Party		21.60%	21.60%	
304			Mandatory EACS - PBX Trunk		21.60%	21.60%	
305			Mandatory Extended Area Calling Service (EACS) - 1 Party		21.60%	21.60%	
306						15075	
307			VERTICAL SERVICES				
308			Anonymous Call Rejection		21.60%	21.60%	
309			Auto Redial		21.60%	21.60%	
310			Auto Redial - Usage Sensitive		21.60%	21.60%	
311			Call Blocker		21.60%	21.60%	
312			Call Forwarding		21.60%	21.60%	
313			Call Forwarding - Busy Line		21.60%	21.60%	

	Change/						Nonrecurring Rate	Nonrecurring Rate
Line	Updates	Service		Rate Element	USOCs	RECURRING RATE	First	Additional
314				Call Forwarding - Busy Line/Don't Answer		21.60%	21.60%	
315				Call Forwarding - Don't Answer		21.60%	21.60%	
316				Call Return		21.60%	21.60%	
317				Call Return - Usage Sensitive		21.60%	21.60%	
318				Call Trace		21.60%	21.60%	
319				Call Waiting		21.60%	21.60%	
320				Calling Name		21.60%	21.60%	
321				Calling Number		21.60%	21.60%	
322				ComCall®		21.60%	21.60%	
323				Personalized Ring (1 dependent number)		21.60%	21.60%	
324				Personalized Ring (2 dependent numbers - 1st number)		21.60%	21.60%	
325				Personalized Ring (2 dependent numbers - 2nd number)		21.60%	21.60%	
326				Priority Call		21.60%	21.60%	
327				Remote Access to Call Forwarding		21.60%	21.60%	
328				Selective Call Forwarding		21.60%	21.60%	
329				Simultaneous Call Forwarding		21.60%	21.60%	
330				Speed Calling 8		21.60%	21.60%	
331				Speed Calling 30		21.60%	21.60%	
332			1	Three Way Calling		21.60%	21.60%	
333			\top				_::0070	
334				DID				
335				DID (First Block of 100 - Category 1)		21.60%	21.60%	
336				DID (First Block of 10 - Category 1)		21.60%	21.60%	
337				DID (Ea. adl. block of 10 after first 10 - Category 1)		21.60%	21.60%	
338				DID (Ea. adl. block of 100 after first 100 - Category 2)		21.60%	21.60%	
339				DID (Ea. adl. block of 10 assigned over 1st 100 - Category 2)		21.60%	21.60%	
340				DID (with dial pulse)		21.60%	21.60%	
341				DID (with Multifrequency)		21.60%	21.60%	
342				DID (with Dual-Tone Multifrequency)		21.60%	21.60%	
343				DID (1st 10 Trunks or access lines)		21.60%	21.60%	
344			_	DID (11th thru 50th trunk or network access line)		21.60%	21.60%	
345				DID (51st trunk or network access line)		21.60%	21.60%	
346				DID (01st trunk of network access mile)		21.0070	21.0070	
347				TRUNKS				
348				Trunk		21.60%	21.60%	
349				Trum		21.0070	21.0070	
350				AIN				
351				Area Wide Networking		21.60%	21.60%	
352				Caller Intellidata®		21.60%	21.60%	
353				Disaster Routing Service		21.60%	21.60%	
354				Intelligent Redirectsm		21.60%	21.60%	
355				IntelliNumber		21.60%	21.60%	
356				Positive ID		21.60%	21.60%	
357			-	1 COUNTO ID		21.00/0	21.00/6	
358				OTHER				
359			_	Customer Alerting Enablement		21.60%	21.60%	
360	+		1	Grandfathered Services		21.60%	21.60%	
361			-	Hot Line		21.60%	21.60%	
362			-	Hunting		21.60%	21.60%	
363			+	Night Number associated with Telephone Number		21.60%	21.60%	
364	-		-	Night Number associated with relephone Number		21.60%	21.60%	
365			+	Bundled Telecommunications Services (e.g., the Works)		21.60%	21.60%	
366			+	Promotions (Greater than 90 days)		21.60%	21.60%	
367			+	Preferred Number Service		21.60%	21.60%	
368			-	Telebranch®		21.60%	21.60%	
369			-	TouchTone (Business)		21.60%	21.60%	
370			-	TouchTone (Business) TouchTone (Trunk)		21.60%	21.60%	
			-					
371			-	Voice Dial		21.60%	21.60%	
372				Warm Line		21.60%	21.60%	
373				Data Camilaga		1		
374				Data Services				
375				Gigabit Ethernet Metropolitan Area Network (GigaMAN)		21.60%	21.60%	
376				PBX Trunks		21.60%	21.60%	
377				DS3		21.60%	21.60%	

Line	Change/ Updates	Service	Rate Element	USOCs	RECURRING RATE	Nonrecurring Rate First	Nonrecurring Rate Additional
378 379			ISDN				
380			Digilinesm (ISDN BRI)		21.60%	21.60%	
381			Select Video Plus®		21.60%	21.60%	
382			Smart Trunksm (ISDN PRI)		21.60%	21.60%	
383			SuperTrunk		21.60%	21.60%	
384							
385			TOLL				
386			IntraLATA MTS		21.60%	21.60%	
387			MaxiMizer 800® OutWATS		21.60%	21.60% 21.60%	
388 389			OUTWATS		21.60%	21.60%	
390			OPTIONAL TOLL CALLING PLANS				
391			1+SAVERsm		21.60%	21.60%	
392			110.112.13		21.0070	21.0070	
393			PLEXAR®				
394			Plexar I®		21.60%	21.60%	
395			Plexar II®		21.60%	21.60%	
396			Plexar Custom		21.60%	21.60%	
397							
398			PRIVATE LINE		04.000	04.000	
399			Analog Private Lines		21.60%	21.60%	
400 401			Business Video Service DOVLink		21.60% 21.60%	21.60% 21.60%	
401			Frame Relay		21.60%	21.60%	
402			MegaLink I®		21.60%	21.60%	
404			MegaLink II®		21.60%	21.60%	
405			MegaLink III®		21.60%	21.60%	
406			MicroLink I®		21.60%	21.60%	
407			Network Reconfiguration Service		21.60%	21.60%	
408							
409			RESIDENCE		DECALE DISCOUNTS		
					RESALE DISCOUNTS		
410			LOCAL EXCHANGE SERVICE		RECURRING	NON-RECURRING	
410 411			LOCAL EXCHANGE SERVICE Life Line and Link Up America Services		RECURRING 21.60%	NON-RECURRING 21.60%	
410 411 412			LOCAL EXCHANGE SERVICE Life Line and Link Up America Services Residence 1 Party		RECURRING 21.60% 21.60%	NON-RECURRING 21.60% 21.60%	
410 411 412 413			LOCAL EXCHANGE SERVICE Life Line and Link Up America Services		RECURRING 21.60%	NON-RECURRING 21.60%	
410 411 412 413 414			LOCAL EXCHANGE SERVICE Life Line and Link Up America Services Residence 1 Party Residence Measured		RECURRING 21.60% 21.60%	NON-RECURRING 21.60% 21.60%	
410 411 412 413 414 415			LOCAL EXCHANGE SERVICE Life Line and Link Up America Services Residence 1 Party Residence Measured EXPANDED LOCAL CALLING		RECURRING 21.60% 21.60% 21.60%	NON-RECURRING 21.60% 21.60%	
410 411 412 413 414 415 416			LOCAL EXCHANGE SERVICE Life Line and Link Up America Services Residence 1 Party Residence Measured EXPANDED LOCAL CALLING Expanded Local Calling (Mandatory)		RECURRING 21.60% 21.60% 21.60% 21.60%	NON-RECURRING 21.60% 21.60% 21.60% 21.60%	
410 411 412 413 414 415 416 417			LOCAL EXCHANGE SERVICE Life Line and Link Up America Services Residence 1 Party Residence Measured EXPANDED LOCAL CALLING Expanded Local Calling (Mandatory) Mandatory Extended Area Calling Service (EACS) - 1 Party		RECURRING 21.60% 21.60% 21.60% 21.60% 21.60%	NON-RECURRING 21.60% 21.60% 21.60% 21.60% 21.60%	
410 411 412 413 414 415 416 417 418			LOCAL EXCHANGE SERVICE Life Line and Link Up America Services Residence 1 Party Residence Measured EXPANDED LOCAL CALLING Expanded Local Calling (Mandatory) Mandatory Extended Area Calling Service (EACS) - 1 Party Mandatory EACS - One element measured, 1 Party		RECURRING 21.60% 21.60% 21.60% 21.60% 21.60% 21.60%	NON-RECURRING 21.60% 21.60% 21.60% 21.60% 21.60% 21.60%	
410 411 412 413 414 415 416 417 418 419			LOCAL EXCHANGE SERVICE Life Line and Link Up America Services Residence 1 Party Residence Measured EXPANDED LOCAL CALLING Expanded Local Calling (Mandatory) Mandatory Extended Area Calling Service (EACS) - 1 Party Mandatory EACS - One element measured, 1 Party EMS - Optional		RECURRING 21.60% 21.60% 21.60% 21.60% 21.60% 21.60% 21.60% 21.60%	NON-RECURRING 21.60% 21.60% 21.60% 21.60% 21.60% 21.60% 21.60%	
410 411 412 413 414 415 416 417 418			LOCAL EXCHANGE SERVICE Life Line and Link Up America Services Residence 1 Party Residence Measured EXPANDED LOCAL CALLING Expanded Local Calling (Mandatory) Mandatory Extended Area Calling Service (EACS) - 1 Party Mandatory EACS - One element measured, 1 Party		RECURRING 21.60% 21.60% 21.60% 21.60% 21.60% 21.60%	NON-RECURRING 21.60% 21.60% 21.60% 21.60% 21.60% 21.60%	
410 411 412 413 414 415 416 417 418 419 420 421			LOCAL EXCHANGE SERVICE Life Line and Link Up America Services Residence 1 Party Residence Measured EXPANDED LOCAL CALLING Expanded Local Calling (Mandatory) Mandatory Extended Area Calling Service (EACS) - 1 Party Mandatory EACS - One element measured, 1 Party EMS - Optional Extended Area Calling Service - Optional VERTICAL SERVICES		RECURRING 21.60% 21.60% 21.60% 21.60% 21.60% 21.60%	NON-RECURRING 21.60% 21.60% 21.60% 21.60% 21.60% 21.60% 21.60%	
410 411 412 413 414 415 416 417 418 419 420 421 422			LOCAL EXCHANGE SERVICE Life Line and Link Up America Services Residence 1 Party Residence Measured EXPANDED LOCAL CALLING Expanded Local Calling (Mandatory) Mandatory Extended Area Calling Service (EACS) - 1 Party Mandatory EACS - One element measured, 1 Party EMS - Optional Extended Area Calling Service - Optional VERTICAL SERVICES Anonymous Call Rejection		RECURRING 21.60% 21.60% 21.60% 21.60% 21.60% 21.60% 21.60% 21.60% 21.60%	NON-RECURRING 21.60% 21.60% 21.60% 21.60% 21.60% 21.60% 21.60% 21.60% 21.60%	
410 411 412 413 414 415 416 417 418 419 420 421 422 423 424			LOCAL EXCHANGE SERVICE Life Line and Link Up America Services Residence 1 Party Residence Measured EXPANDED LOCAL CALLING Expanded Local Calling (Mandatory) Mandatory Extended Area Calling Service (EACS) - 1 Party Mandatory EACS - One element measured, 1 Party EMS - Optional Extended Area Calling Service - Optional VERTICAL SERVICES Anonymous Call Rejection Auto Redial		RECURRING 21.60% 21.60% 21.60% 21.60% 21.60% 21.60% 21.60% 21.60% 21.60% 21.60%	NON-RECURRING 21.60% 21.60% 21.60% 21.60% 21.60% 21.60% 21.60% 21.60% 21.60% 21.60%	
410 411 412 413 414 415 416 417 418 419 420 421 422 423 424			LOCAL EXCHANGE SERVICE Life Line and Link Up America Services Residence 1 Party Residence Measured EXPANDED LOCAL CALLING Expanded Local Calling (Mandatory) Mandatory Extended Area Calling Service (EACS) - 1 Party Mandatory EACS - One element measured, 1 Party EMS - Optional Extended Area Calling Service - Optional VERTICAL SERVICES Anonymous Call Rejection Auto Redial Auto Redial - Usage Sensitive		RECURRING 21.60% 21.60% 21.60% 21.60% 21.60% 21.60% 21.60% 21.60% 21.60% 21.60% 21.60%	NON-RECURRING 21.60% 21.60% 21.60% 21.60% 21.60% 21.60% 21.60% 21.60% 21.60% 21.60%	
410 411 412 413 414 415 416 417 418 419 420 421 422 423 424 425 426			LOCAL EXCHANGE SERVICE Life Line and Link Up America Services Residence 1 Party Residence Measured EXPANDED LOCAL CALLING Expanded Local Calling (Mandatory) Mandatory Extended Area Calling Service (EACS) - 1 Party Mandatory EACS - One element measured, 1 Party EMS - Optional Extended Area Calling Service - Optional VERTICAL SERVICES Anonymous Call Rejection Auto Redial - Usage Sensitive Call Blocker		RECURRING 21.60% 21.60% 21.60% 21.60% 21.60% 21.60% 21.60% 21.60% 21.60% 21.60% 21.60% 21.60% 21.60%	NON-RECURRING 21.60% 21.60% 21.60% 21.60% 21.60% 21.60% 21.60% 21.60% 21.60% 21.60% 21.60% 21.60% 21.60% 21.60%	
410 411 412 413 414 415 416 417 418 419 420 421 422 423 424 425 426 427			LOCAL EXCHANGE SERVICE Life Line and Link Up America Services Residence 1 Party Residence Measured EXPANDED LOCAL CALLING Expanded Local Calling (Mandatory) Mandatory Extended Area Calling Service (EACS) - 1 Party Mandatory EACS - One element measured, 1 Party EMS - Optional Extended Area Calling Service - Optional VERTICAL SERVICES Anonymous Call Rejection Auto Redial Auto Redial - Usage Sensitive Call Blocker Call Forwarding		RECURRING 21.60% 21.60% 21.60% 21.60% 21.60% 21.60% 21.60% 21.60% 21.60% 21.60% 21.60% 21.60% 21.60% 21.60%	NON-RECURRING 21.60% 21.60% 21.60% 21.60% 21.60% 21.60% 21.60% 21.60% 21.60% 21.60% 21.60% 21.60% 21.60% 21.60% 21.60% 21.60% 21.60%	
410 411 412 413 414 415 416 417 418 419 420 421 422 423 424 425 426 427			LOCAL EXCHANGE SERVICE Life Line and Link Up America Services Residence 1 Party Residence Measured EXPANDED LOCAL CALLING Expanded Local Calling (Mandatory) Mandatory Extended Area Calling Service (EACS) - 1 Party Mandatory EACS - One element measured, 1 Party EMS - Optional Extended Area Calling Service - Optional VERTICAL SERVICES Anonymous Call Rejection Auto Redial - Usage Sensitive Call Blocker Call Forwarding Call Forwarding - Busy Line		RECURRING 21.60% 21.60% 21.60% 21.60% 21.60% 21.60% 21.60% 21.60% 21.60% 21.60% 21.60% 21.60% 21.60%	NON-RECURRING 21.60% 21.60% 21.60% 21.60% 21.60% 21.60% 21.60% 21.60% 21.60% 21.60% 21.60% 21.60% 21.60% 21.60%	
410 411 412 413 414 415 416 417 418 419 420 421 422 423 424 425 426 427 428 429			LOCAL EXCHANGE SERVICE Life Line and Link Up America Services Residence 1 Party Residence Measured EXPANDED LOCAL CALLING Expanded Local Calling (Mandatory) Mandatory Extended Area Calling Service (EACS) - 1 Party Mandatory EACS - One element measured, 1 Party EMS - Optional Extended Area Calling Service - Optional VERTICAL SERVICES Anonymous Call Rejection Auto Redial Auto Redial - Usage Sensitive Call Blocker Call Forwarding - Busy Line Call Forwarding - Busy Line/Don't Answer		RECURRING 21.60% 21.60% 21.60% 21.60% 21.60% 21.60% 21.60% 21.60% 21.60% 21.60% 21.60% 21.60% 21.60% 21.60% 21.60% 21.60% 21.60% 21.60%	NON-RECURRING 21.60% 21.60% 21.60% 21.60% 21.60% 21.60% 21.60% 21.60% 21.60% 21.60% 21.60% 21.60% 21.60% 21.60% 21.60% 21.60% 21.60% 21.60%	
410 411 412 413 414 415 416 417 418 419 420 421 422 423 424 425 426 427 428 429 430			LOCAL EXCHANGE SERVICE Life Line and Link Up America Services Residence 1 Party Residence Measured EXPANDED LOCAL CALLING Expanded Local Calling (Mandatory) Mandatory Extended Area Calling Service (EACS) - 1 Party Mandatory EACS - One element measured, 1 Party EMS - Optional Extended Area Calling Service - Optional VERTICAL SERVICES Anonymous Call Rejection Auto Redial Auto Redial - Usage Sensitive Call Blocker Call Forwarding - Busy Line Call Forwarding - Busy Line Call Forwarding - Don't Answer Call Forwarding - Don't Answer		RECURRING 21.60% 21.60% 21.60% 21.60% 21.60% 21.60% 21.60% 21.60% 21.60% 21.60% 21.60% 21.60% 21.60% 21.60% 21.60% 21.60% 21.60% 21.60%	NON-RECURRING 21.60% 21.60% 21.60% 21.60% 21.60% 21.60% 21.60% 21.60% 21.60% 21.60% 21.60% 21.60% 21.60% 21.60% 21.60% 21.60% 21.60% 21.60% 21.60%	
410 411 412 413 414 415 416 417 418 419 420 421 422 423 424 425 426 427 428 429 430 431			LOCAL EXCHANGE SERVICE Life Line and Link Up America Services Residence 1 Party Residence Measured EXPANDED LOCAL CALLING Expanded Local Calling (Mandatory) Mandatory Extended Area Calling Service (EACS) - 1 Party Mandatory EACS - One element measured, 1 Party EMS - Optional Extended Area Calling Service - Optional VERTICAL SERVICES Anonymous Call Rejection Auto Redial - Usage Sensitive Call Blocker Call Forwarding - Busy Line Call Forwarding - Busy Line/Don't Answer Call Forwarding - Don't Answer Call Forwarding - Don't Answer Call Ferumarding - Don't Answer		RECURRING 21.60% 21.60% 21.60% 21.60% 21.60% 21.60% 21.60% 21.60% 21.60% 21.60% 21.60% 21.60% 21.60% 21.60% 21.60% 21.60% 21.60% 21.60%	NON-RECURRING 21.60% 21.60% 21.60% 21.60% 21.60% 21.60% 21.60% 21.60% 21.60% 21.60% 21.60% 21.60% 21.60% 21.60% 21.60% 21.60% 21.60% 21.60%	
410 411 412 413 414 415 416 417 418 419 420 421 422 423 424 425 426 427 428 429 430			LOCAL EXCHANGE SERVICE Life Line and Link Up America Services Residence 1 Party Residence Measured EXPANDED LOCAL CALLING Expanded Local Calling (Mandatory) Mandatory Extended Area Calling Service (EACS) - 1 Party Mandatory EACS - One element measured, 1 Party EMS - Optional Extended Area Calling Service - Optional VERTICAL SERVICES Anonymous Call Rejection Auto Redial Auto Redial - Usage Sensitive Call Blocker Call Forwarding - Busy Line Call Forwarding - Busy Line Call Forwarding - Don't Answer Call Forwarding - Don't Answer		RECURRING 21.60% 21.60% 21.60% 21.60% 21.60% 21.60% 21.60% 21.60% 21.60% 21.60% 21.60% 21.60% 21.60% 21.60% 21.60% 21.60% 21.60% 21.60%	NON-RECURRING 21.60% 21.60% 21.60% 21.60% 21.60% 21.60% 21.60% 21.60% 21.60% 21.60% 21.60% 21.60% 21.60% 21.60% 21.60% 21.60% 21.60% 21.60% 21.60%	
410 411 412 413 414 415 416 417 418 419 420 421 422 423 424 425 426 427 428 429 430 431 431			LOCAL EXCHANGE SERVICE Life Line and Link Up America Services Residence 1 Party Residence Measured EXPANDED LOCAL CALLING Expanded Local Calling (Mandatory) Mandatory Extended Area Calling Service (EACS) - 1 Party Mandatory EACS - One element measured, 1 Party EMS - Optional Extended Area Calling Service - Optional VERTICAL SERVICES Anonymous Call Rejection Auto Redial - Usage Sensitive Call Blocker Call Forwarding - Busy Line Call Forwarding - Busy Line Call Forwarding - Don't Answer Call Return - Usage Sensitive Call Return - Usage Sensitive		RECURRING 21.60%	NON-RECURRING 21.60%	
410 411 412 413 414 415 416 417 418 420 421 422 423 424 425 426 427 428 429 430 431 432 433			LOCAL EXCHANGE SERVICE Life Line and Link Up America Services Residence 1 Party Residence Measured EXPANDED LOCAL CALLING Expanded Local Calling (Mandatory) Mandatory Extended Area Calling Service (EACS) - 1 Party Mandatory EACS - One element measured, 1 Party EMS - Optional Extended Area Calling Service - Optional VERTICAL SERVICES Anonymous Call Rejection Auto Redial Auto Redial - Usage Sensitive Call Blocker Call Forwarding - Busy Line Call Forwarding - Busy Line/Don't Answer Call Return Call Return - Usage Sensitive Call Return - Usage Sensitive Call Return - Usage Sensitive		RECURRING 21.60%	NON-RECURRING 21.60%	
410 411 412 413 414 415 416 417 418 419 420 421 422 423 424 425 426 427 428 429 430 431 432 433 434 435			LOCAL EXCHANGE SERVICE Life Line and Link Up America Services Residence 1 Party Residence Measured EXPANDED LOCAL CALLING Expanded Local Calling (Mandatory) Mandatory Extended Area Calling Service (EACS) - 1 Party Mandatory EACS - One element measured, 1 Party EMS - Optional Extended Area Calling Service - Optional VERTICAL SERVICES Anonymous Call Rejection Auto Redial Auto Redial - Usage Sensitive Call Blocker Call Forwarding - Busy Line Call Forwarding - Busy Line Call Forwarding - Don't Answer Call Return - Usage Sensitive Call Waiting Calling Name Calling Name Calling Number		RECURRING 21.60%	NON-RECURRING 21.60%	
410 411 412 413 414 415 416 417 418 419 420 423 424 423 424 425 426 427 428 429 430 431 432 433 434 435 436 437			LOCAL EXCHANGE SERVICE Life Line and Link Up America Services Residence 1 Party Residence Measured EXPANDED LOCAL CALLING Expanded Local Calling (Mandatory) Mandatory Extended Area Calling Service (EACS) - 1 Party Mandatory EACS - One element measured, 1 Party EMS - Optional Extended Area Calling Service - Optional VERTICAL SERVICES Anonymous Call Rejection Auto Redial Auto Redial - Usage Sensitive Call Blocker Call Forwarding - Busy Line Call Forwarding - Busy Line Call Forwarding - Don't Answer Call Return Call Return Call Return Call Return - Usage Sensitive Call Trace Call Waiting Calling Name Calling Number ComCall®		RECURRING 21.60%	NON-RECURRING 21.60%	
410 411 412 413 414 415 416 417 418 419 420 421 422 423 424 425 426 427 428 430 431 432 433 434 435 436 437 438			LOCAL EXCHANGE SERVICE Life Line and Link Up America Services Residence 1 Party Residence Measured EXPANDED LOCAL CALLING Expanded Local Calling (Mandatory) Mandatory Extended Area Calling Service (EACS) - 1 Party Mandatory EACS - One element measured, 1 Party EMS - Optional Extended Area Calling Service - Optional VERTICAL SERVICES Anonymous Call Rejection Auto Redial - Usage Sensitive Call Blocker Call Blocker Call Forwarding - Busy Line Call Forwarding - Busy Line Call Forwarding - Don't Answer Call Return Call Return Call Return Call Return Call Trace Call Waiting Calling Name Calling Number Calling Number Com Calling Personalized Ring (1 dependent number)		RECURRING 21.60%	NON-RECURRING 21.60%	
410 411 412 413 414 415 416 417 418 419 420 421 422 423 424 425 426 427 428 429 430 431 432 433 434 435 436 437 438 438 438 438 438 438 438 438 438 438			LOCAL EXCHANGE SERVICE Life Line and Link Up America Services Residence 1 Party Residence Measured EXPANDED LOCAL CALLING Expanded Local Calling (Mandatory) Mandatory Extended Area Calling Service (EACS) - 1 Party Mandatory EACS - One element measured, 1 Party EMS - Optional Extended Area Calling Service - Optional VERTICAL SERVICES Anonymous Call Rejection Auto Redial Auto Redial - Usage Sensitive Call Blocker Call Forwarding - Busy Line Call Forwarding - Busy Line/Don't Answer Call Forwarding - Don't Answer Call Return Call Return - Usage Sensitive Call Trace Call Waiting Calling Name Calling Name Calling Number ComCalli® Personalized Ring (1 dependent number) Personalized Ring (2 dependent number)		RECURRING 21.60%	NON-RECURRING 21.60%	
410 411 412 413 414 415 416 417 418 419 420 421 422 423 424 425 426 427 428 430 431 432 433 434 435 436 437 438			LOCAL EXCHANGE SERVICE Life Line and Link Up America Services Residence 1 Party Residence Measured EXPANDED LOCAL CALLING Expanded Local Calling (Mandatory) Mandatory Extended Area Calling Service (EACS) - 1 Party Mandatory EACS - One element measured, 1 Party EMS - Optional Extended Area Calling Service - Optional VERTICAL SERVICES Anonymous Call Rejection Auto Redial - Usage Sensitive Call Blocker Call Blocker Call Forwarding - Busy Line Call Forwarding - Busy Line Call Forwarding - Don't Answer Call Return Call Return Call Return Call Return Call Trace Call Waiting Calling Name Calling Number Calling Number Com Calling Personalized Ring (1 dependent number)		RECURRING 21.60%	NON-RECURRING 21.60%	

	Change/					Nonrecurring Rate	Nonrecurring Rate
Line	Updates	Service	Rate Element	USOCs	RECURRING RATE	First	Additional
442			Remote Access to Call Forwarding		21.60%	21.60%	
443			Selective Call Forwarding		21.60%	21.60%	
444			Simultaneous Call Forwarding		21.60%	21.60%	
445			Speed Calling 8		21.60%	21.60%	
446			Three Way Calling		21.60%	21.60%	
447							
448			ISDN				
449			Digiline sm		21.60%	21.60%	
450							
451			OTHER				
452			Customer Alerting Enablement		21.60%	21.60%	
453			Grandfathered Services		21.60%	21.60%	
454			Hot Line		21.60%	21.60%	
455			Bundled Telecommunications Services (e.g., the Works)		21.60%	21.60%	
456			Promotions (Greater than 90 days)		21.60%	21.60%	
457			Preferred Number Service		21.60%	21.60%	
458			TouchTone		21.60%	21.60%	
459			Voice Dial		21.60%	21.60%	
460			Warm Line		21.60%	21.60%	
461							<u> </u>
462			OTHER (Resale)				
463							
464			Directory Assistance Services		21.60%	N/A	N/A
465			Local Operator Assistance Service		21.60%	N/A	N/A
466			Ecoci Operator Acciditation Corvince		21.0070	14//	14//
467			Branding - Resellers				
468			- Initial/Subsequent Load	NRBDG	N/A	\$ 1,800.00	\$ 1,800.00
469			- Per Call	ZZUCB	\$ 0.03	Ψ 1,000.00	N/A
470			Rate Reference - Resellers	22008	ψ 0.00	14//	1477
471			- Initial Load	NRBDL	N/A	\$ 5,000.00	N/A
472			- Subsequent Load	NRBDM	N/A		N/A
473						,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,	
474			TOLL				
475			Home 800sm		21.60%	21.60%	
476			IntraLATA MTS		21.60%	21.60%	
477			900/976 Call Restriction		21.60%	21.60%	
478			976 Information Delivery Service		0%	0%	
479			Access Services		0%	0%	
480			Additional Directory Listings		21.60%	21.60%	
481			Bill Plus		5%	5%	
482			Cellular Mobile Telephone Interconnection Services		0%	0%	
483			Company Initiated Suspension Service		0%	0%	
484			Connections with Terminal Equipment and Communications Equipment		0%	0%	
485			Consolidated Billing		5%	5%	
486			Construction Charges		0%	0%	
487			Customer Initiated Suspension Service		0%	0%	
488			Distance Learning		21.60%	21.60%	·
489			Exchange Connection Service		0%		i
490			Maintenance of Service Charges		0%	0%	·
491			Shared Tenant Service		0%	0%	·
492	, in the second second		Telecommunications Service Priority Systems		0%	0%	<u> </u>
493			Toll Restriction		21.60%	21.60%	
494							
495			Electronic Billing Information Data (daily usage) per message		\$ 0.003	N/A	
496							<u> </u>
497			Simple conversion charge per billable number		N/A		
498			Electronic conversion orders per billable number		N/A		<u> </u>
499			Complex conversion orders per billable number		N/A	\$ 52.55	<u></u>

SOUTHWESTERN BELL TELEPHONE COMPANY d/b/a ATT TEXAS

COLLOCATION RATE SUMMARY

June 29, 2007

Line	Product Type	Poto Florent Deceription	USOC	Current Monthly Recurring Rate	Current Non- Recurring Rate (Initial)
1 2	Product Type CLEC-PROVISIONED FACILITIES & EQUIPMENT: CAGED REAL ESTATE	Rate Element Description	0300	Rate	Rate (Illitial)
3	Site Conditioning	Per Sq. Ft. of space used by CLEC	S8FWB		\$9.28
4	Safety & Security Floor Space Usage	Per Sq. Ft. of space used by CLEC Per Sq. Ft. of space used by CLEC	S8F4N	\$5.07	\$19.56
5 6	COMMON SYSTEMS	Per Sq. Ft. of space used by CLEC	S8F4L	\$5.97	
7	Common Systems - Cage	Per Sq. Ft. of space used by CLEC	S8F4A	\$0.44	\$59.86
	PLANNING				
	Planning - Central Office Planning	Per Sq. Ft. of space used by CLEC Per Request	S8GCA NRFCD	\$0.09	\$7.55 \$5,244.43
	Planning - Subsequent Inter. Cabling	Per Request	NRFCE		\$2,267.04
	Planning - Subsequent Power Cabling	Per Request	NRFCF		\$2,306.10
	Planning - Subs. Inter./Power Cabling	Per Request	NRFCG		\$2,884.60
	Planning - Non-Standard POWER PROVISIONING	Per Request	NRFCH		\$1,436.00
	Power Panel:				
17	50 Amp	Per Power Panel (CLEC Provided)	NONE		
18	200 Amp	Per Power Panel (CLEC Provided)	NONE		
	Power Cable and Infrastructure:				
	Power Cable Rack	Per Four Power Cables or Quad	NONE	#0.05	#40.00
	2-10 Amp Feeds 2-20 Amp Feeds	Per 2-10 Amp Power Feeds (CLEC Provided) Per 2-20 Amp Power Feeds (CLEC Provided)	C1F31 S8GF1	\$0.25 \$0.25	\$48.23 \$48.23
	2-30 Amp Feeds	Per 2-30 Amp Power Feeds (CLEC Provided)	C1F32	\$0.25	\$48.23
24	2-40 Amp Feeds	Per 2-40 Amp Power Feeds (CLEC Provided)	C1F33	\$0.25	\$48.23
	2-50 Amp Feeds	Per 2-50 Amp Power Feeds (CLEC Provided)	S8GF2	\$0.25	\$48.23
	2-100 Amp Feeds	Per 2-100 Amp Power Feeds (CLEC Provided)	S8GF3	\$0.25	\$48.23
	Equipment Grounding: Ground Cable Placement	Per Sq. Ft. of space used by CLEC	S8FCR	\$0.03	\$0.92
29	DC POWER AMPERAGE CHARGE	Tel 54. Ft. of space used by OLLO	301 010	ψ0.03	ψ0.92
30	HVAC	Per 10 Amps	S8GCS	\$14.62	
	Per Amp	Per Amp	S8GCR	\$10.61	
32	FIBER CABLE PLACEMENT Central Office:				
33	Central Office:				
34	Fiber Cable	Per Fiber Cable Sheath (CLEC Vendor Pulls Cable)	S8FQ9	\$4.85	\$809.13
	Entrance Conduit	Per Fiber Cable Sheath	S8FW5	\$8.76	
	MISCELLANEOUS & OPTIONAL COST:				
	MISCELLANEOUS COSTS Timing Lead (1 pair per circuit)	Per Linear Foot, Per pair	S8F45	\$0.08	\$14.81
	Bits Timing	Based on two (2) leads per circuit	S8FQT	\$3.58	
	Space Availability Report	Per Premise	NRFCQ	·	\$168.04
41	Security Access / ID Cards	Per Five Cards	NRFCM		\$123.35
	Security Access / ID Cards/Expedite CAGE COMMON COSTS	Per Five Cards	NRFCN		\$203.35
	AC Circuit Placement	Per Sq. Ft. (CLEC provides cage)	NRL60		\$5.29
	INTERCONNECTION COSTS:	r or oqri i (ozzo promaco sago)			ψο.20
46	ILEC TO CLEC CONNECTION				
47	Voice Grade Arrangement	100 Copper Pairs (CLEC provides cable)	S8F48	\$3.86	
48	Voice Grade Arrangement DS1 Arrangement - DCS	100 Shielded Pairs (CLEC provides cable) 28 DS1 (CLEC provides cable)	S8FWU S8FQM	\$3.86 \$295.42	\$156.02 \$3,105.79
	DS1 Arrangement - DCS	28 DS1 (CLEC provides cable) 28 DS1 (CLEC provides cable)	S8F46	\$6.07	\$486.89
51	DS3 Arrangement - DCS	1 DS3 (CLEC provides cable)	S8F47	\$115.30	\$1,809.40
	DS3 Arrangement - DSX	1 DS3 (CLEC provides cable)	S8FQN	\$5.69	
53	Fiber Arrangement	12 Fiber Pairs (CLEC provides cable)	S8FQR	\$3.58	\$698.82
54 55	CLEC TO CLEC CONNECTION Cable Racking and Hole for Optical	Per Cable	S8GFE	\$0.82	
56	Cable Racking and Hole for DS1	Per Cable	S8GFF	\$0.57	
57	Cable Racking and Hole for DS3	Per Cable	S8GFG	\$0.50	
58	Route Design	D 00 01 1/2 (01 50	NRFCX		\$424.88
	Connection for DS1 Connection for DS3	Per 28 Circuits (CLEC provides cable) Per Circuit (CLEC provides cable)	S8GFH	\$0.18 \$0.12	
60 61	Connection for D53 Connection for Optical	Per Cable (CLEC provides cable) Per Cable (CLEC provides cable)	S8GFJ S8GFK	\$0.12	
62	TIME SENSITIVE ACTIVITIES	- 5. Sabio (SEES provides subject	200.11	ψ0.51	
63	PRE-VISITS				
	Colloc. Ser. Mgr 2nd Level	Per 1/4 Hour	NRFCR		\$23.23
65	COMpagger 1 at Lovel	Per 1/4 Hour Per 1/4 Hour	NRFCS		\$19.60 \$10.73
66 67	CO Manager - 1st Level Floor Space Planning - 1st Level	Per 1/4 Hour Per 1/4 Hour	NRFCT NRFCU		\$19.72 \$19.24
68	CONSTRUCTION VISITS				ψ13.24
69	Project Manager - 1st Level	Per 1/4 Hour	NRFCV		\$19.24
70	Colloc. Ser. Mgr 2nd Level	Per 1/4 Hour	NRFCZ		\$23.23
71					

SOUTHWESTERN BELL TELEPHONE COMPANY d/b/a ATT TEXAS

COLLOCATION RATE SUMMARY June 29, 2007

		June 29, 2007			
				Current Monthly Recurring	Current Non- Recurring
	Product Type AT&T-PROVISIONED FACILITIES & EQUIPMENT: CAGED REAL ESTATE	Rate Element Description	USOC	Rate	Rate (Initial)
	Site Conditioning	Per Sq. Ft. of space used by CLEC	S8GCE		\$9.28
75	Safety & Security	Per Sq. Ft. of space used by CLEC	S8GCF		\$19.56
76	Floor Space Usage	Per Sq. Ft. of space used by CLEC	S8GCD	\$5.97	
77	COMMON SYSTEMS				
	Common Systems - Cage	Per Sq. Ft. of space used by CLEC	S8GCG	\$0.44	\$59.86
	Planning - Central Office	Per Sq. Ft. of space used by CLEC	S8GCA	\$0.09	\$7.55
81	Planning	Per Request	NRFCD	\$0.09	\$5,244.43
	Planning - Subsequent Inter. Cabling	Per Request	NRFCE		\$2,267.04
83	Planning - Subsequent Power Cabling	Per Request	NRFCF		\$2,306.10
84	Planning - Subs. Inter./Power Cabling	Per Request	NRFCG		\$2,884.60
	Planning - Non-Standard	Per Request	NRFCH		\$1,436.00
	POWER PROVISIONING Power Panel:				
87 88	50 Amp	Per Power Panel	S8GC8	\$15.77	\$3,079.47
89	200 Amp	Per Power Panel	S8GC9	\$18.75	
90	Power Cable and Infrastructure:		33333	\$.5.70	\$2,000.10
	2-10 Amp Feeds	Per 2-10 Amp Power Feeds	C1F3A	\$5.83	
	2-20 Amp Feeds	Per 2-20 Amp Power Feeds	S8GCU	\$7.74	
	2-30 Amp Feeds	Per 2-30 Amp Power Feeds	C1F3B	\$8.35	
	2.40 Amp Feeds	Per 2-40 Amp Power Feeds Per 2-50 Amp Power Feeds	C1F3C S8GCV	\$8.96 \$9.57	\$1,830.56 \$1,954.85
	2-50 Amp Feeds 2-100 Amp Feeds	Per 2-30 Amp Power Feeds Per 2-100 Amp Power Feeds	S8GCV	\$9.57 \$11.39	\$1,954.85
	Equipment Grounding:	Tel 2-100 Amp Tower Feeds	30001	ψ11.59	Ψ2,544.44
98	Ground Cable Placement	Per Sq. Ft. of space used by CLEC	S8GDA	\$0.03	\$0.92
99	DC POWER AMPERAGE CHARGE	, , ,		·	·
	HVAC	Per 10 Amps	S8GCS	\$14.62	
	Per Amp	Per Amp	S8GCR	\$10.61	
	FIBER CABLE PLACEMENT Central Office:				
	Fiber Cable	Per Fiber Cable Sheath	S8GDE	\$4.85	\$1,619.88
	Entrance Conduit to Vault	Per Fiber Cable Sheath	S8GDD	\$8.76	
106	MISCELLANEOUS & OPTIONAL COST: MISCELLANEOUS COSTS	, s. r. ibb. Gubic S. isaan	00022	ψο σ	
	Timing Lead (1 pair per circuit)	Per Linear Foot, Per pair	S8GEK	\$0.08	\$14.81
	Bits Timing	Based on two (2) leads per circuit	S8GEJ	\$3.58	
	Space Availability Report	Per Premise	NRFCQ		\$168.04
	Security Access / ID Cards	Per Five Cards	NRFCM		\$123.35
	Security Access / ID Cards/Expedite CAGE COMMON COSTS	Per Five Cards	NRFCN		\$203.35
	Cage Preparation	Per Sq. Ft. of space used by CLEC	S8GCH	\$0.27	\$19.70
	INTERCONNECTION COSTS:	. s. eq s. spass assa 2) e226		ψ0.2.	ψ.σσ
116	ILEC TO CLEC CONNECTION				
	Voice Grade Arrangement	100 Copper Pairs	S8GD4	\$4.92	<u>.</u>
	Voice Grade Arrangement	100 Shielded Pairs	S8GD5	\$4.92	
	DS1 Arrangement - DCS DS1 Arrangement - DSX	28 DS1 28 DS1	S8GDK S8GDP	\$297.44 \$9.79	
	DS3 Arrangement - DCS	1 DS3	S8GDV	\$9.79 \$115.58	
	DS3 Arrangement - DSX	1 DS3	S8GDZ	\$7.14	
123	Fiber Arrangement	12 Fiber Pairs (24 Fiber strands)	S8GED	\$6.55	
	CLEC TO CLEC CONNECTION				
	Cable Racking and Hole for Optical	Per Cable	S8GFE	\$0.82	
	Cable Racking and Hole for DS1	Per Cable	S8GFF	\$0.57	
	Cable Racking and Hole for DS3 Route Design	Per Cable	S8GFG NRFCX	\$0.50	\$424.88
	Connection for DS1	Per 28 Circuits	S8GFC	\$1.41	·
	Connection for DS3	Per Circuit	S8GFD	\$1.30	
131	Connection for Optical (Fiber)	Per Cable	S8GFB	\$1.38	
	TIME SENSITIVE ACTIVITIES				
	PRE-VISITS	Dec 4/4 Hours	NOTOD		000.00
	Colloc. Ser. Mgr 2nd Level Comm. Tech - Craft	Per 1/4 Hour Per 1/4 Hour	NRFCR NRFCS		\$23.23 \$19.60
	CO Manager - 1st Level	Per 1/4 Hour	NRFCT		\$19.60
	Floor Space Planning - 1st Level	Per 1/4 Hour	NRFCU		\$19.72
	CONSTRUCTION VISITS		1		, , , , , ,
_	Project Manager - 1st Level	Per 1/4 Hour	NRFCV		\$19.24
	Colloc. Ser. Mgr 2nd Level	Per 1/4 Hour	NRFCZ		\$23.23
141				<u> </u>	

SOUTHWESTERN BELL TELEPHONE COMPANY d/b/a ATT TEXAS

COLLOCATION RATE SUMMARY June 29, 2007

146				
143 REAL ESTATE	Rate Element Description	usoc	Current Monthly Recurring Rate	Current Non- Recurring Rate (Initial)
144 Site Conditioning				
146				
Hor Floor Space Usage Per	r Frame (Standard Bay=10 sq ft)	S8FWC		\$92.81
147	r Frame (Standard Bay=10 sq ft)	S8FWG		\$195.57
148	r Frame (Standard Bay=10 sq ft)	S8F9C	\$64.21	
149 PLANNING 150 Planning - Central Office Per 151 Planning - Subsequent Inter. Cabling Per 152 Planning - Subsequent Prower Cabling Per 153 Planning - Subsequent Prower Cabling Per 154 Planning - Subs. Inter./Power Cabling Per 155 Power Provision Per 156 Power Provision Per 156 Power Parolis Power Provision Per 157 Power Parolis Per 158 200 Amp Per 159 200 Amp Per 159 200 Amp Per 159 200 Amp Per 160 Power Cable and Infrastructure: Per 161 Power Cable Rack Per 162 2-10 Amp Feeds Per 163 2-20 Amp Feeds Per 164 2-30 Amp Feeds Per 165 2-40 Amp Feeds Per 166 2-50 Amp Feeds Per 166 2-50 Amp Feeds Per 167 2-100 Amp Feeds Per 168 Equipment Grounding: Per 169 Ground Cable Placement Per 170 DC POWER AMPERAGE CHARGE Per Amp Per	F (0) 1 1 1 1 1 1 1 1 1 1 1 1 1 1 1 1 1 1 1	005145	00.05	#700.45
150 Planning - Central Office Per	r Frame (Standard Bay=10 sq ft)	S8FWE	\$9.35	\$760.45
151 Planning - Subsequent Inter. Cabling	r Frame (Standard Bay=10 sq ft)	S8GCB	\$1.13	\$75.54
152 Planning - Subsequent Inter. Cabling Per 153 Planning - Subset Subsequent Power Cabling Per 154 Planning - Subs. Inter. Power Cabling Per 155 Planning - Subs. Inter. Power Cabling Per 156 POWER PROVISIONING 157 Power Panel: Per 158 50 Amp Per 159 200 Amp Per 160 Power Cable and Infrastructure: Per 161 Power Cable Rack Per 162 2-10 Amp Feeds Per 163 2-20 Amp Feeds Per 164 2-30 Amp Feeds Per 165 2-40 Amp Feeds Per 165 2-40 Amp Feeds Per 165 2-40 Amp Feeds Per 166 2-50 Amp Feeds Per 167 2-100 Amp Feeds Per 168 Equipment Grounding: Per 169 Ground Cable Placement Per 170 DC POWER AMPERAGE CHARGE Per 171 HVAC Per 172 Per Amp Per 173 CEV. HUT & Cabinets Per 174 FIBER CABLE PLACEMENT Per 176 Fiber Cable Per 177 Entrance Conduit Per 178 CEV. HUT & Cabinets: Per 179 Fiber Cable Per 180 Entrance Conduit Per 181 MISCELLANEOUS COSTS Per 183 Standard Equipment Bay Per 184 Bis Timing Bas Standard Equipment Bay Per 185 Space Availability Report Per 186 CAGELESS / POT BAY OPTIONS Per 187 Security Access / ID Cards/Expedite Per 188 CAGELESS / POT BAY OPTIONS Per 189 Standard Equipment Bay Eac 190 Do-Standard Cabinet Bay Eac 191 DS-Standard Cabinet Bay Eac 192 VF/DSO Termination Daul Module Eac 193 DS-1 Panel Eac 194 DDP-1 Panel Eac 195 DS3/STS-1 Interconnect Module Eac 197 Fiber Optic Splitter Panel Eac 198 DS3/STS-1 Interconnect Module Eac 198 DS3/STS-1 Interconnect Module Eac 199 CEV, HUT, CABINET Per 200 Mai-Hut 2 In 201 Mis-Hut 2 In 202 Mai-Hut 2 In 203 Mini-Hut 2 In 204 Large Cabinet 2 In 205 Medium Cabinet 2 In 206 Small Cabinet 2 In 207 INTERCONNECTION COSTS:	r Request	NRFCJ	φ1.13	\$4,601.93
153 Planning - Subsequent Power Cabling	r Request	NRFCE		\$2,267.04
155	r Request	NRFCF		\$2,306.10
155	r Request	NRFCG		\$2,884.60
157 Power Panel:	r Request	NRFCH		\$1,436.00
158 50 Amp				
159 200 Amp				
160 Power Cable Rack	r Power Panel (CLEC Provided)	NONE		
161	r Power Panel (CLEC Provided)	NONE		
162 2-10 Amp Feeds Per 163 2-20 Amp Feeds Per 164 2-30 Amp Feeds Per 165 2-40 Amp Feeds Per 166 2-50 Amp Feeds Per 167 2-100 Amp Feeds Per 168 Equipment Grounding: Per 168 Equipment Grounding: Per 169 Ground Cable Placement Per 170 DC POWER AMPERAGE CHARGE Per 171 HVAC Per 172 Per Amp Per 173 CEV, HUT & Cabinets Per 174 FIBER CABLE PLACEMENT Per 175 Central Office: Per 176 Central Office: Per 177 Entrance Conduit Per 178 CEV, HUT & Cabinets: Per 179 Entrance Conduit Per 180 Entrance Conduit Per 181 MISCELLANEOUS & OPTIONAL COST: 182 MISCELLANEOUS & OPTIONAL COST: 183 Timing Lead (1 pair per circuit) Per 186 Security Access / ID Cards Per 187 Security Access / ID Cards Per 188 CAGELESS / POT BAY OPTIONS Per 189 Standard Equipment Bay Eac 190 Non-Standard Cabinet Bay Eac 190 Non-Standard Cabinet Bay Eac 190 DS3 Interconnect Module Eac 190 DS4 Interconnect Module Eac 190 CEV, HUT, CABINET 200 Maxi-Hut 201 202 Maxi-Hut 201 202 Maxi-Hut 201 203 Mini-Hut 201 200 Maxi-Hut 201 201 201 MITERCONNECTION COSTS: 201	r Four Power Cables or Quad	NONE		
163 2-20 Amp Feeds Per 164 2-30 Amp Feeds Per 165 2-40 Amp Feeds Per 166 2-50 Amp Feeds Per 167 2-100 Amp Feeds Per 167 2-100 Amp Feeds Per 168 Equipment Grounding: Per 170 DC POWER AMPERAGE CHARGE Per 170 DC POWER AMPERAGE CHARGE Per 171 HVAC Per Amp Per 172 Per Amp Per 173 CEV, HUT & Cabinets Per 174 FIBER CABLE PLACEMENT Per Cable Per 175 Central Office: Per 176 Fiber Cable Per 177 Entrance Conduit Per 178 CEV, HUT & Cabinets: Per 179 Fiber Cable Placement Per 180 Entrance Conduit Per 180 Entrance Conduit Per 181 MISCELLANEOUS & OPTIONAL COST: 182 MISCELLANEOUS & OPTIONAL COST: 183 MISCELLANEOUS & OPTIONAL COST: 184 Bits Timing Bas 185 Space Availability Report Per 186 Security Access / ID Cards Per 187 Security Access / ID Cards / Per 188 CAGELESS / POT BAY OPTIONS Per 189 Standard Equipment Bay Eac 190 Non-Standard Cabinet Bay Eac 191 VF/DSO Termination Module Eac 192 VF/DSO Termination Module Eac 193 DDP-1 Panel Eac 194 DDP-1 Jack Access Card Eac 195 DS3/STS-1 Interconnect Panel Eac 196 DS3 Interconnect Module Eac 197 Fiber Optic Splitter Panel Eac 198 Fiber Termination Dual Module Eac 199 CEV, HUT, CABINET 200 Maxi-Hut 201 201 Maxi-Hut 201 202 Maxi-Hut 201 202 Maxi-Hut 201 203 Mini-Hut 206 Small Cabinet 207 INTERCONNECTION COSTS: 207 INTERCONNECTION COSTS	r 2-10 Amp Power Feeds (CLEC Provided)	C1F34	\$0.25	\$48.23
164	r 2-20 Amp Power Feeds (CLEC Provided)	S8GF1	\$0.25	\$48.23
166 2-50 Amp Feeds Per 167 2-100 Amp Feeds Per 168 Equipment Grounding:	r 2-30 Amp Power Feeds (CLEC Provided)	C1F35	\$0.25	\$48.23
167	r 2-40 Amp Power Feeds (CLEC Provided)	C1F36	\$0.25	\$48.23
168 Equipment Grounding: 169 Ground Cable Placement Per 170 DC POWER AMPERAGE CHARGE 171 HVAC Per 172 Per Amp Per 173 CEV, HUT & Cabinets Per 175 Central Office: 176 Fiber Cable Per 177 Entrance Conduit Per 178 CEV, HUT & Cabinets: Per 179 Fiber Cable Per 177 Entrance Conduit Per 178 CEV, HUT & Cabinets: Per 180 Entrance Conduit Per 181 MISCELLANEOUS & OPTIONAL COST: 182 MISCELLANEOUS & OPTIONAL COST: 183 Timing Lead (1 pair per circuit) Per 184 Bits Timing Bas 185 Space Availability Report Per 186 Security Access / ID Cards/Expedite Per 187 Security Access / ID Cards/Expedite Per 188 CAGELESS / POT BAY OPTIONS 189 Standard Equipment Bay Eac 190 Non-Standard Cabinet Bay Eac 191 VF/DSO Termination Panel Eac 192 VF/DSO Termination Module Eac 193 DDP-1 Panel Eac 194 DDP-1 Jack Access Card Eac 195 DS3/STS-1 Interconnect Panel Eac 196 DS3/STS-1 Interconnect Panel Eac 197 Fiber Optic Splitter Panel Eac 198 Fiber Termination Dual Module Eac 199 CEV, HUT, CABINET 200 Maxi-Hut 2 In 201 Maxi-Hut 2 In 202 Maxi-Hut 2 In 203 Mini-Hut 2 In 206 Small Cabinet 2 In 207 INTERCONNECTION COSTS: 207 107	r 2-50 Amp Power Feeds (CLEC Provided)	S8GF2	\$0.25	\$48.23
169 Ground Cable Placement	r 2-100 Amp Power Feeds (CLEC Provided)	S8GF3	\$0.25	\$48.23
170 DC POWER AMPERAGE CHARGE 171 HVAC Per HVAC Per 172 Per Amp Per 173 CEV, HUT & Cabinets Per 174 FIBER CABLE PLACEMENT 175 Central Office:				
171	r Frame	S8GDB	\$0.33	\$15.32
172	× 10 Amno	00000	£44.60	
173 CEV, HÜT & Cabinets Per 174 FIBER CABLE PLACEMENT 175 Central Office: 176 Fiber Cable Per 177 Entrance Conduit Per 178 CEV, HUT & Cabinets: 179 Fiber Cable Placement Per 180 Entrance Conduit Per 181 MISCELLANEOUS & OPTIONAL COST: 182 MISCELLANEOUS & OPTIONAL COST: 183 Timing Lead (1 pair per circuit) Per 184 Bits Timing Bas 185 Space Availability Report Per 186 Security Access / ID Cards Per 187 Security Access / ID Cards Per 188 CAGELESS / POT BAY OPTIONS 189 Standard Equipment Bay Eac 190 Non-Standard Cabinet Bay Eac 191 VF/DSO Termination Panel Eac 192 VF/DSO Termination Module Eac 193 DDP-1 Panel Eac 194 DDP-1 Jack Access Card Eac 195 DS3/STS-1 Interconnect Panel Eac 196 DS3 Interconnect Module Eac 197 Fiber Optic Splitter Panel Eac 198 Fiber Termination Dual Module Eac 199 CEV, HUT, CABINET CABINET CABINET 200 Maxi-Hut 2 In 201 Maxi-Hut 2 In 202 Maxi-Hut 2 In 203 Medium Cabinet 2 In 206 Small Cabinet 2 In 207 INTERCONNECTION COSTS:	r 10 Amps	S8GCS S8GCR	\$14.62 \$10.61	
174 FIBER CABLE PLACEMENT 175 Central Office: 176 Fiber Cable Per 177 Entrance Conduit Per 178 CEV, HUT & Cabinets: 179 Fiber Cable Placement Per 180 Entrance Conduit Per 181 MISCELLANEOUS & OPTIONAL COST: 182 MISCELLANEOUS & OPTIONAL COST: 183 Timing Lead (1 pair per circuit) Per 184 Bits Timing Bass 185 Space Availability Report Per 186 Security Access / ID Cards Per 187 Security Access / ID Cards/Expedite Per 188 CAGELESS / POT BAY OPTIONS 189 Standard Equipment Bay Eac 190 Non-Standard Cabinet Bay Eac 191 VF/DS0 Termination Panel Eac 192 VF/DS0 Termination Module Eac 193 DDP-1 Panel Eac 194 DDP-1 Jack Access Card Eac 195 DS3/STS-1 Interconnect Panel Eac 196 DS3 Interconnect Module Eac 197 Fiber Optic Splitter Panel Eac 198 Fiber Termination Dual Module Eac 199 CEV, HUT, CABINET 200 24 Foot CEV 2 In 201 Maxi-Hut 2 In 203 Mini-Hut 2 In 204 Large Cabinet 2 In 206 Small Cabinet 2 In 207 INTERCONNECTION COSTS: 10 INTERCONNECTION CO	r 2 inch mounting space	SSGCT	\$1.27	
175 Central Office: 176 Fiber Cable Per 177 Entrance Conduit Per 179 Fiber Cable Placement Per 180 Entrance Conduit Per 181 MISCELLANEOUS & OPTIONAL COST: Per 182 MISCELLANEOUS COSTS Per 183 Timing Lead (1 pair per circuit) Per 184 Bits Timing Bas 185 Space Availability Report Per 186 Security Access / ID Cards Per 187 Security Access / ID Cards Per 188 Security Access / ID Cards/Expedite Per 189 Standard Equipment Bay Eac 189 Standard Equipment Bay Eac 190 Non-Standard Cabinet Bay Eac 191 VF/DS0 Termination Module Eac 192 VF/DS0 Termination Module Eac 193 DDP-1 Panel Eac 194 DDP-1 Jack Access Card Eac 195 DS3/STS-1	1 2 men mounting space	00001	Ψ1.21	
177				
178 CEV, HUT & Cabinets: 179 Fiber Cable Placement Per 180 Entrance Conduit Per 181 MISCELLANEOUS & OPTIONAL COST: Image: Comparison of the	r Fiber Cable Sheath (CLEC Vendor Pulls Cable)	S8FQ9	\$4.85	\$809.13
179	r Fiber Cable Sheath	S8FW5	\$8.76	
180				
181 MISCELLANEOUS & OPTIONAL COST: 182 MISCELLANEOUS COSTS 183 Timing Lead (1 pair per circuit) Per	r Fiber Cable Sheath	S8GDH	00.04	\$53.58
182 MISCELLANEOUS COSTS 183 Timing Lead (1 pair per circuit) Per 184 Bits Timing Bas 185 Space Availability Report Per 186 Security Access / ID Cards Per 187 Security Access / ID Cards/Expedite Per 188 CAGELESS / POT BAY OPTIONS Per 189 Standard Equipment Bay Eac 190 Non-Standard Cabinet Bay Eac 191 VF/DS0 Termination Panel Eac 192 VF/DS0 Termination Module Eac 193 DDP-1 Panel Eac 194 DDP-1 Jack Access Card Eac 195 DS3/STS-1 Interconnect Panel Eac 196 DS3 Interconnect Module Eac 197 Fiber Optic Splitter Panel Eac 198 Fiber Termination Dual Module Eac 199 CEV, HUT, CABINET 20 201 16 Foot CEV 2 In 202 Maxi-Hut 2 In 203 <t< td=""><td>r Fiber Cable Sheath</td><td>S8GDJ</td><td>\$2.61</td><td></td></t<>	r Fiber Cable Sheath	S8GDJ	\$2.61	
183 Timing Lead (1 pair per circuit) Per 184 Bits Timing Bas 185 Space Availability Report Per 186 Security Access / ID Cards Per 187 Security Access / ID Cards/Expedite Per 188 CAGELESS / POT BAY OPTIONS 189 189 Standard Equipment Bay Eac 190 Non-Standard Cabinet Bay Eac 191 VF/DS0 Termination Panel Eac 192 VF/DS0 Termination Module Eac 193 DDP-1 Panel Eac 194 DDP-1 Jack Access Card Eac 195 DS3/STS-1 Interconnect Panel Eac 196 DS3 Interconnect Module Eac 197 Fiber Optic Splitter Panel Eac 198 Fiber Termination Dual Module Eac 199 CEV, HUT, CABINET 20 201 16 Foot CEV 2 In 202 Maxi-Hut 2 In 203 Mini-Hut 2 In 204				
184 Bits Timing Bas 185 Space Availability Report Per 186 Security Access / ID Cards Per 187 Security Access / ID Cards/Expedite Per 188 CAGELESS / POT BAY OPTIONS Eac 189 Standard Equipment Bay Eac 190 Non-Standard Cabinet Bay Eac 191 VF/DS0 Termination Panel Eac 192 VF/DS0 Termination Module Eac 193 DDP-1 Panel Eac 194 DDP-1 Jack Access Card Eac 195 DS3/STS-1 Interconnect Panel Eac 196 DS3 Interconnect Module Eac 197 Fiber Optic Splitter Panel Eac 198 Fiber Termination Dual Module Eac 199 CEV, HUT, CABINET 2 In 201 16 Foot CEV 2 In 202 Maxi-Hut 2 In 203 Mini-Hut 2 In 204 Large Cabinet 2 In 205 Med	r Linear Foot, Per pair	S8F45	\$0.08	\$14.81
185 Space Availability Report Per 186 Security Access / ID Cards Per 187 Security Access / ID Cards/Expedite Per 188 CAGELESS / POT BAY OPTIONS Eac 189 Standard Equipment Bay Eac 190 Non-Standard Cabinet Bay Eac 191 VF/DS0 Termination Panel Eac 192 VF/DS0 Termination Module Eac 193 DDP-1 Panel Eac 194 DDP-1 Jack Access Card Eac 195 DS3/STS-1 Interconnect Panel Eac 196 DS3 Interconnect Module Eac 197 Fiber Optic Splitter Panel Eac 198 Fiber Termination Dual Module Eac 199 CEV, HUT, CABINET 20 200 24 Foot CEV 2 In 201 16 Foot CEV 2 In 202 Maxi-Hut 2 In 203 Mini-Hut 2 In 204 Large Cabinet 2 In 205 Medi	sed on two (2) leads per circuit	S8FQT	\$3.58	\$698.82
187 Security Access / ID Cards/Expedite Per 188 CAGELESS / POT BAY OPTIONS 189 Standard Equipment Bay Eac 190 Non-Standard Cabinet Bay Eac 191 VF/DS0 Termination Panel Eac 192 VF/DS0 Termination Module Eac 193 DDP-1 Panel Eac 194 DDP-1 Jack Access Card Eac 195 DS3/STS-1 Interconnect Panel Eac 196 DS3 Interconnect Module Eac 197 Fiber Optic Splitter Panel Eac 198 Fiber Termination Dual Module Eac 199 CEV, HUT, CABINET 2 200 24 Foot CEV 2 In 201 16 Foot CEV 2 In 202 Maxi-Hut 2 In 203 Mini-Hut 2 In 204 Large Cabinet 2 In 205 Medium Cabinet 2 In 206 Small Cabinet 2 In 207 INTERCONNECTION COSTS:	r Premise	NRFCQ		\$168.04
188 CAGELESS / POT BAY OPTIONS 189 Standard Equipment Bay Eac 190 Non-Standard Cabinet Bay Eac 191 VF/DS0 Termination Panel Eac 192 VF/DS0 Termination Module Eac 193 DDP-1 Panel Eac 194 DDP-1 Jack Access Card Eac 195 DS3/STS-1 Interconnect Panel Eac 196 DS3 Interconnect Module Eac 197 Fiber Optic Splitter Panel Eac 198 Fiber Termination Dual Module Eac 199 CEV, HUT, CABINET 20 20 24 Foot CEV 2 In 201 16 Foot CEV 2 In 202 Maxi-Hut 2 In 203 Mini-Hut 2 In 204 Large Cabinet 2 In 205 Medium Cabinet 2 In 207 INTERCONNECTION COSTS:	r Five Cards	NRFCM		\$123.35
189 Standard Equipment Bay Eac 190 Non-Standard Cabinet Bay Eac 191 VF/DS0 Termination Panel Eac 192 VF/DS0 Termination Module Eac 193 DDP-1 Panel Eac 194 DDP-1 Jack Access Card Eac 195 DS3/STS-1 Interconnect Panel Eac 196 DS3 Interconnect Module Eac 197 Fiber Optic Splitter Panel Eac 198 Fiber Termination Dual Module Eac 199 CEV, HUT, CABINET 2 200 24 Foot CEV 2 In 201 16 Foot CEV 2 In 202 Maxi-Hut 2 In 203 Mini-Hut 2 In 204 Large Cabinet 2 In 205 Medium Cabinet 2 In 206 Small Cabinet 2 In 207 INTERCONNECTION COSTS:	r Five Cards	NRFCN		\$203.35
190 Non-Standard Cabinet Bay Eac 191 VF/DS0 Termination Panel Eac 192 VF/DS0 Termination Module Eac 193 DDP-1 Panel Eac 194 DDP-1 Jack Access Card Eac 195 DS3/STS-1 Interconnect Panel Eac 196 DS3 Interconnect Module Eac 197 Fiber Optic Splitter Panel Eac 198 Fiber Termination Dual Module Eac 199 CEV, HUT, CABINET 2 200 24 Foot CEV 2 In 201 16 Foot CEV 2 In 202 Maxi-Hut 2 In 203 Mini-Hut 2 In 204 Large Cabinet 2 In 205 Medium Cabinet 2 In 206 Small Cabinet 2 In 207 INTERCONNECTION COSTS:				
191 VF/DS0 Termination Panel Eac 192 VF/DS0 Termination Module Eac 193 DDP-1 Panel Eac 194 DDP-1 Jack Access Card Eac 195 DS3/STS-1 Interconnect Panel Eac 196 DS3 Interconnect Module Eac 197 Fiber Optic Splitter Panel Eac 198 Fiber Termination Dual Module Eac 199 CEV, HUT, CABINET 2 200 24 Foot CEV 2 In 201 16 Foot CEV 2 In 202 Maxi-Hut 2 In 203 Mini-Hut 2 In 204 Large Cabinet 2 In 205 Medium Cabinet 2 In 206 Small Cabinet 2 In 207 INTERCONNECTION COSTS:	ch (CLEC Provided)	NONE		
192 VF/DS0 Termination Module Eac 193 DDP-1 Panel Eac 194 DDP-1 Jack Access Card Eac 195 DS3/STS-1 Interconnect Panel Eac 196 DS3 Interconnect Module Eac 197 Fiber Optic Splitter Panel Eac 198 Fiber Termination Dual Module Eac 199 CEV, HUT, CABINET 2 In 201 16 Foot CEV 2 In 202 Maxi-Hut 2 In 203 Mini-Hut 2 In 204 Large Cabinet 2 In 205 Medium Cabinet 2 In 206 Small Cabinet 2 In 207 INTERCONNECTION COSTS:	ch (CLEC Provided) ch (CLEC Provided)	NONE NONE		
193 DDP-1 Panel Eac 194 DDP-1 Jack Access Card Eac 195 DS3/STS-1 Interconnect Panel Eac 196 DS3 Interconnect Module Eac 197 Fiber Optic Splitter Panel Eac 198 Fiber Termination Dual Module Eac 199 CEV, HUT, CABINET 2 In 200 24 Foot CEV 2 In 201 16 Foot CEV 2 In 202 Maxi-Hut 2 In 203 Mini-Hut 2 In 204 Large Cabinet 2 In 205 Medium Cabinet 2 In 206 Small Cabinet 2 In 207 INTERCONNECTION COSTS:	ch (CLEC Provided)	NONE		
194 DDP-1 Jack Access Card Eac 195 DS3/STS-1 Interconnect Panel Eac 196 DS3 Interconnect Module Eac 197 Fiber Optic Splitter Panel Eac 198 Fiber Termination Dual Module Eac 199 CEV, HUT, CABINET 200 24 Foot CEV 2 In 201 16 Foot CEV 2 In 202 Maxi-Hut 2 In 203 Mini-Hut 2 In 204 Large Cabinet 2 In 205 Medium Cabinet 2 In 206 Small Cabinet 2 In 207 INTERCONNECTION COSTS:	ch (CLEC Provided)	NONE		
195 DS3/STS-1 Interconnect Panel Eac 196 DS3 Interconnect Module Eac 197 Fiber Optic Splitter Panel Eac 198 Fiber Termination Dual Module Eac 199 CEV, HUT, CABINET 2 In 200 24 Foot CEV 2 In 201 16 Foot CEV 2 In 202 Maxi-Hut 2 In 203 Mini-Hut 2 In 204 Large Cabinet 2 In 205 Medium Cabinet 2 In 206 Small Cabinet 2 In 207 INTERCONNECTION COSTS:	ch (CLEC Provided)	NONE		
196 DS3 Interconnect Module Eac 197 Fiber Optic Splitter Panel Eac 198 Fiber Termination Dual Module Eac 199 CEV, HUT, CABINET 2 200 24 Foot CEV 2 In 201 16 Foot CEV 2 In 202 Maxi-Hut 2 In 203 Mini-Hut 2 In 204 Large Cabinet 2 In 205 Medium Cabinet 2 In 206 Small Cabinet 2 In 207 INTERCONNECTION COSTS:	ch (CLEC Provided)	NONE		
198 Fiber Termination Dual Module Eac 199 CEV, HUT, CABINET 2 200 24 Foot CEV 2 In 201 16 Foot CEV 2 In 202 Maxi-Hut 2 In 203 Mini-Hut 2 In 204 Large Cabinet 2 In 205 Medium Cabinet 2 In 206 Small Cabinet 2 In 207 INTERCONNECTION COSTS:	ch (CLEC Provided)	NONE		
199 CEV, HUT, CABINET 200 24 Foot CEV 2 In 201 16 Foot CEV 2 In 202 Maxi-Hut 2 In 203 Mini-Hut 2 In 204 Large Cabinet 2 In 205 Medium Cabinet 2 In 206 Small Cabinet 2 In 207 INTERCONNECTION COSTS:	ch (CLEC Provided)	NONE		
200 24 Foot CEV 2 In 201 16 Foot CEV 2 In 202 Maxi-Hut 2 In 203 Mini-Hut 2 In 204 Large Cabinet 2 In 205 Medium Cabinet 2 In 206 Small Cabinet 2 In 207 INTERCONNECTION COSTS:	ch (CLEC Provided)	NONE		
201 16 Foot CEV 2 In 202 Maxi-Hut 2 In 203 Mini-Hut 2 In 204 Large Cabinet 2 In 205 Medium Cabinet 2 In 206 Small Cabinet 2 In 207 INTERCONNECTION COSTS:	and Marindian Conservation	00050	04.54	
202 Maxi-Hut 2 In 203 Mini-Hut 2 In 204 Large Cabinet 2 In 205 Medium Cabinet 2 In 206 Small Cabinet 2 In 207 INTERCONNECTION COSTS:	nch Mounting Space	S8GE3 S8GE4	\$1.64 \$1.77	
203 Mini-Hut 2 In 204 Large Cabinet 2 In 205 Medium Cabinet 2 In 206 Small Cabinet 2 In 207 INTERCONNECTION COSTS:	nch Mounting Space	S8GE4 S8GE1	\$1.77	
204 Large Cabinet 2 In 205 Medium Cabinet 2 In 206 Small Cabinet 2 In 207 INTERCONNECTION COSTS:	nch Mounting Space	S8GE2	\$1.33	
205 Medium Cabinet 2 In 206 Small Cabinet 2 In 207 INTERCONNECTION COSTS:	nch Mounting Space	S8GEX	\$1.63	
206 Small Cabinet 2 In 207 INTERCONNECTION COSTS:	nch Mounting Space	S8GEY	\$2.19	
	nch Mounting Space	S8GEZ	\$3.29	
208 ILEC TO CLEC CONNECTION				
	O Copper Pairs (CLEC provides cable)	S8F3E	\$3.86	\$156.02
	0 Shielded Pairs (CLEC provides cable)	S8FWV	\$3.86	\$156.02
	DS1 (CLEC provides cable)	S8F2J	\$295.42	
	DS1 (CLEC provides cable) DS3 (CLEC provides cable)	S8F2P S8F21	\$6.07 \$115.30	\$486.89 \$1,809.40

COLLOCATION RATE SUMN June 29, 2007

Line	Product Type	Rate Element Description	USOC	Current Monthly Recurring Rate	Current Non- Recurring Rate (Initial)
	DS3 Arrangement - DSX	1 DS3 (CLEC provides cable)	S8F25	\$5.69	
215	Fiber Arrangement	12 Fiber Pairs (CLEC provides cable)	S8F49	\$3.76	\$495.49
216	CLEC TO CLEC CONNECTION				
	Cable Racking and Hole for Optical	Per Cable	S8GFE	\$0.82	
	Cable Racking and Hole for DS1	Per Cable	S8GFF	\$0.57	
	Cable Racking and Hole for DS3	Per Cable	S8GFG	\$0.50	
	Route Design Connection for DS1	D 00 0iit- (01 50itit-)	NRFCX	CO 40	\$424.88
	Connection for DS1 Connection for DS3	Per 28 Circuits (CLEC provides cable) Per Circuit (CLEC provides cable)	S8GFL	\$0.18	
	Connection for Optical	Per Cable (CLEC provides cable)	S8GFM S8GFN	\$0.12 \$0.31	
	PROJECT MANAGEMENT	rei Cable (CLEC provides Cable)	JOGFN	φυ.31	φυ.υι
	CEV, HUT & CABINET				
	Project Coordination	Per CLEC Application	NRFCK		\$631.17
	TIME SENSITIVE ACTIVITIES				
228	PRE-VISITS				
229	Colloc. Ser. Mgr 2nd Level	Per 1/4 Hour	NRFCR		\$23.23
	Comm. Tech - Craft	Per 1/4 Hour	NRFCS		\$19.60
	CO Manager - 1st Level	Per 1/4 Hour	NRFCT		\$19.72
	Floor Space Planning - 1st Level	Per 1/4 Hour	NRFCU		\$19.24
	CONSTRUCTION VISITS	Des 4/4 Herrs	NDEOV		£40.0
	Project Manager - 1st Level Colloc. Ser. Mgr 2nd Level	Per 1/4 Hour Per 1/4 Hour	NRFCV NRFCZ		\$19.2 ² \$23.23
236	Colloc. Sel. Mgr Zha Level	Pei 1/4 noui	NKFCZ		Φ23.23
230					
237	AT&T-PROVISIONED FACILITIES & EQUIPMENT: CAGELESS				
	REAL ESTATE				
239	Site Conditioning	Per Frame (Standard Bay=10 sq ft)	S8GCL		\$92.81
240	Safety & Security	Per Frame (Standard Bay=10 sq ft)	S8GCN		\$195.57
	Floor Space Usage	Per Frame (Standard Bay=10 sq ft)	S8GCK	\$64.21	
	COMMON SYSTEMS				
	Common Systems - Cageless	Per Frame (Standard Bay=10 sq ft)	S8GCM	\$9.35	\$760.45
	PLANNING Planning - Central Office	Per Frame (Standard Bay=10 sq ft)	S8GCB	\$1.13	\$75.54
	Planning - Central Office	Per Request	NRFCJ	\$1.13	\$4,601.93
	Planning - Subsequent Inter. Cabling	Per Request	NRFCE		\$2,267.04
	Planning - Subsequent Power Cabling	Per Request	NRFCF		\$2,306.10
	Planning - Subs. Inter./Power Cabling	Per Request	NRFCG		\$2,884.60
250	Planning - Non-Standard	Per Request	NRFCH		\$1,436.00
251	POWER PROVISIONING				
	Power Panel:				
	50 Amp	Per Power Panel	S8GC8	\$15.77	. ,
	200 Amp	Per Power Panel	S8GC9	\$18.75	\$3,659.46
	Power Cable and Infrastructure:	D 0404 D E 1	04500	05.00	#0.400.0
	2-10 Amp Feeds 2-20 Amp Feeds	Per 2-10 Amp Power Feeds Per 2-20 Amp Power Feeds	C1F3D S8GCX	\$5.83 \$7.74	. ,
	2-30 Amp Feeds	Per 2-30 Amp Power Feeds	C1F3E	\$8.35	
	2-40 Amp Feeds	Per 2-40 Amp Power Feeds	C1F3F	\$8.96	
	2-50 Amp Feeds	Per 2-50 Amp Power Feeds	S8GCY	\$9.57	
	2-100 Amp Feeds	Per 2-100 Amp Power Feeds	S8GCZ	\$11.39	
	Equipment Grounding:			V 1100	4 0,200.0
	Ground Cable Placement	Per Frame	S8GDB	\$0.33	\$15.32
	DC POWER AMPERAGE CHARGE				
	HVAC	Per 10 Amps	S8GCS	\$14.62	
	Per Amp	Per Amp	S8GCR	\$10.61	
	CEV, HUT & Cabinets	Per 2 inch mounting space	S8GCT	\$1.27	
	FIBER CABLE PLACEMENT				
	Central Office: Fiber Cable	Par Fiber Cable Sheath	SOCDE	¢4.0F	¢1 £10 00
	Entrance Conduit	Per Fiber Cable Sheath Per Fiber Cable Sheath	S8GDE S8GDD	\$4.85 \$8.76	
411		TOT TIDEL CADIE SHEALIT	30000	φο./6	
272	CFV_HUT & Cabinets:	A Company of the Comp			\$53.58
	CEV, HUT & Cabinets: Fiber Cable Placement	Per Fiber Cable Sheath	SSGDH		Ψ00.00
273	Fiber Cable Placement	Per Fiber Cable Sheath Per Fiber Cable Sheath	S8GDH S8GDJ	\$2.61	
273 274		Per Fiber Cable Sheath Per Fiber Cable Sheath	S8GDH S8GDJ	\$2.61	
273 274 275	Fiber Cable Placement Entrance Conduit			\$2.61	
273 274 275 276	Fiber Cable Placement Entrance Conduit MISCELLANEOUS & OPTIONAL COST:			\$2.61 \$0.08	
273 274 275 276 277 278	Fiber Cable Placement Entrance Conduit MISCELLANEOUS & OPTIONAL COST: MISCELLANEOUS COSTS Timing Lead (1 pair per circuit) Bits Timing	Per Fiber Cable Sheath Per Linear Foot, Per pair Based on two (2) leads per circuit	S8GDJ S8GEK S8GEJ		\$14.8 ² \$698.82
273 274 275 276 277 278 279	Fiber Cable Placement Entrance Conduit MISCELLANEOUS & OPTIONAL COST: MISCELLANEOUS COSTS Timing Lead (1 pair per circuit) Bits Timing Space Availability Report	Per Fiber Cable Sheath Per Linear Foot, Per pair Based on two (2) leads per circuit Per Premise	S8GDJ S8GEK S8GEJ NRFCQ	\$0.08	\$14.8 ² \$698.8 ² \$168.0 ⁴
273 274 275 276 277 278 279 280	Fiber Cable Placement Entrance Conduit MISCELLANEOUS & OPTIONAL COST: MISCELLANEOUS COSTS Timing Lead (1 pair per circuit) Bits Timing Space Availability Report Security Access / ID Cards	Per Fiber Cable Sheath Per Linear Foot, Per pair Based on two (2) leads per circuit Per Premise Per Five Cards	S8GDJ S8GEK S8GEJ NRFCQ NRFCM	\$0.08	\$14.8′ \$698.82 \$168.0₄ \$123.35
273 274 275 276 277 278 279 280 281	Fiber Cable Placement Entrance Conduit MISCELLANEOUS & OPTIONAL COST: MISCELLANEOUS COSTS Timing Lead (1 pair per circuit) Bits Timing Space Availability Report Security Access / ID Cards Security Access / ID Cards/Expedite	Per Fiber Cable Sheath Per Linear Foot, Per pair Based on two (2) leads per circuit Per Premise	S8GDJ S8GEK S8GEJ NRFCQ	\$0.08	\$14.8° \$698.82 \$168.04
273 274 275 276 277 278 279 280 281 282	Fiber Cable Placement Entrance Conduit MISCELLANEOUS & OPTIONAL COST: MISCELLANEOUS COSTS Timing Lead (1 pair per circuit) Bits Timing Space Availability Report Security Access / ID Cards Security Access / ID Cards/Expedite CAGELESS / POT BAY OPTIONS	Per Fiber Cable Sheath Per Linear Foot, Per pair Based on two (2) leads per circuit Per Premise Per Five Cards Per Five Cards	S8GDJ S8GEK S8GEJ NRFCQ NRFCM NRFCN	\$0.08 \$3.58	\$14.8 \$698.8; \$168.0 \$123.3; \$203.3;
273 274 275 276 277 278 279 280 281 282 283	Fiber Cable Placement Entrance Conduit MISCELLANEOUS & OPTIONAL COST: MISCELLANEOUS COSTS Timing Lead (1 pair per circuit) Bits Timing Space Availability Report Security Access / ID Cards Security Access / ID Cards/Expedite CAGELESS / POT BAY OPTIONS Standard Equipment Bay	Per Fiber Cable Sheath Per Linear Foot, Per pair Based on two (2) leads per circuit Per Premise Per Five Cards Per Five Cards Each	S8GDJ S8GEK S8GEJ NRFCQ NRFCM NRFCN NRFCN	\$0.08 \$3.58	\$14.8 \$698.8; \$168.0 \$123.3; \$203.3;
273 274 275 276 277 278 279 280 281 282 283	Fiber Cable Placement Entrance Conduit MISCELLANEOUS & OPTIONAL COST: MISCELLANEOUS COSTS Timing Lead (1 pair per circuit) Bits Timing Space Availability Report Security Access / ID Cards Security Access / ID Cards/Expedite CAGELESS / POT BAY OPTIONS	Per Fiber Cable Sheath Per Linear Foot, Per pair Based on two (2) leads per circuit Per Premise Per Five Cards Per Five Cards	S8GDJ S8GEK S8GEJ NRFCQ NRFCM NRFCN	\$0.08 \$3.58	\$14.8 \$698.8: \$168.0 \$123.3: \$203.3: \$721.2: \$3,470.8

June 29, 2007

				Current	
				Monthly Recurring	Current Non- Recurring
Line	Product Type	Rate Element Description	usoc	Rate	Rate (Initial)
	DS3/STS-1 Interconnect Panel	Each	S8GE7	\$2.38	
	DS3 Interconnect Module	Each	S8GE8	\$0.45	\$87.35
	Fiber Optic Splitter Panel	Each	S8GE9	\$1.52	\$297.00
	Fiber Termination Dual Module	Each	S8GFA	\$1.37	\$267.88
291	CEV, HUT, CABINET				
	24 Foot CEV	2 Inch Mounting Space	S8GE3	\$1.64	
	16 Foot CEV	2 Inch Mounting Space	S8GE4	\$1.77	
	Maxi-Hut	2 Inch Mounting Space	S8GE1	\$0.77	
	Mini-Hut	2 Inch Mounting Space	S8GE2	\$1.33	
	Large Cabinet	2 Inch Mounting Space	S8GEX	\$1.63	
_	Medium Cabinet	2 Inch Mounting Space	S8GEY	\$2.19	
	Small Cabinet	2 Inch Mounting Space	S8GEZ	\$3.29	
	INTERCONNECTION COSTS: ILEC TO CLEC CONNECTION				
	Voice Grade Arrangement	100 Copper Pairs	S8GD6	\$4.92	\$1,027.16
	Voice Grade Arrangement	100 Copper Pails 100 Shielded Pairs	S8GD7	\$4.92	\$1,027.16
	DS1 Arrangement - DCS	28 DS1	S8GDL	\$297.44	
	DS1 Arrangement - DSX	28 DS1	S8GDQ	\$9.79	\$1,346.48
	DS3 Arrangement - DCS	1 DS3	S8GDW	\$115.58	\$2,181.58
	DS3 Arrangement - DSX	1 DS3	S8GD1	\$7.14	
	Fiber Arrangement	12 Fiber Pairs (24 Fiber Strands)	S8GEE	\$6.55	\$1,779.78
	CLEC TO CLEC CONNECTION			Ţ1.3 0	. ,
	Cable Racking and Hole for Optical	Per Cable	S8GFE	\$0.82	
	Cable Racking and Hole for DS1	Per Cable	S8GFF	\$0.57	
	Cable Racking and Hole for DS3	Per Cable	S8GFG	\$0.50	
312	Route Design		NRFCX		\$424.88
	Connection for DS1	Per 28 Circuits	S8GFC	\$1.41	\$982.35
314	Connection for DS3	Per Circuit	S8GFD	\$1.30	\$433.86
315	Connection for Optical (Fiber)	Per Cable	S8GFB	\$1.38	\$1,404.07
	PROJECT MANAGEMENT				
	CEV, HUT & CABINET				_
	Project Coordination	Per CLEC Application	NRFCK		\$631.17
	TIME SENSITIVE ACTIVITIES				
	PRE-VISITS	2			400.00
	Colloc. Ser. Mgr 2nd Level	Per 1/4 Hour	NRFCR		\$23.23
	Comm. Tech - Craft	Per 1/4 Hour	NRFCS		\$19.60
323	CO Manager - 1st Level Floor Space Planning - 1st Level	Per 1/4 Hour	NRFCT NRFCU		\$19.72
	CONSTRUCTION VISITS	Per 1/4 Hour	NKFCU		\$19.24
	Project Manager - 1st Level	Per 1/4 Hour	NRFCV		\$19.24
	Colloc. Ser. Mgr 2nd Level	Per 1/4 Hour	NRFCZ		\$23.23
328	Colloc. Gel. Migr Zhu Level	T et 1/4 Floui	NKFGZ		Ψ23.23
320	CLEC-PROVISIONED FACILITIES & EQUIPMENT: CAGED				
329	COMMON				
	REAL ESTATE				
331	Site Conditioning	Per Frame (Standard Bay=10 sq ft)	S8FWC		\$92.81
332	Safety & Security	Per Frame (Standard Bay=10 sq ft)	S8FWG		\$195.57
333	Floor Space Usage	Per Linear Foot	S8GCO	\$24.87	
334	COMMON SYSTEMS				
	Common Systems - Common	Per Linear Foot	S8GCP	\$3.62	\$294.37
	PLANNING				
	Planning - Central Office	Per Linear Foot	S8GCC	\$0.44	\$29.24
	Planning	Per Request	NRFCJ		\$4,601.93
	Planning - Subsequent Inter. Cabling	Per Request	NRFCE		\$2,267.04
	Planning - Subsequent Power Cabling	Per Request	NRFCF		\$2,306.10
	Planning - Subs. Inter./Power Cabling Planning - Non-Standard	Per Request	NRFCG		\$2,884.60 \$1,436.00
	POWER PROVISIONING	Per Request	NRFCH		\$1,436.00
	Power Panel:				
	50 Amp	Per Power Panel (CLEC provides)	NONE		
	200 Amp	Per Power Panel (CLEC provides)	NONE		
	Power Cable and Infrastructure:		11011		
	Power Cable Rack	Per Four Power Cables or Quad	NONE		
	2-10 Amp Feeds	Per 2-10 Amp Power Feeds (CLEC Provided)	C1F31	\$0.25	\$48.23
	2-20 Amp Feeds	Per 2-20 Amp Power Feeds (CLEC Provided)	S8GF1	\$0.25	\$48.23
	2-30 Amp Feeds	Per 2-30 Amp Power Feeds (CLEC Provided)	C1F32	\$0.25	\$48.23
	2-40 Amp Feeds	Per 2-40 Amp Power Feeds (CLEC Provided)	C1F33	\$0.25	\$48.23
353	2-50 Amp Feeds	Per 2-50 Amp Power Feeds (CLEC Provided)	S8GF2	\$0.25	\$48.23
	2-100 Amp Feeds	Per 2-100 Amp Power Feeds (CLEC Provided)	S8GF3	\$0.25	\$48.23
355	Equipment Grounding:				
	Ground Cable Placement	Per Linear Foot	S8GDC	\$0.13	\$5.93
	DC POWER AMPERAGE CHARGE				
	HVAC	Per 10 Amps	S8GCS	\$14.62	
359	Per Amp	Per Amp	S8GCR	\$10.61	

June 29, 2007

Section	ine	Product Type	June 29, 2007 Rate Element Description	USOC	Current Monthly Recurring Rate	Current Non- Recurring Rate (Initial)
Second	360 I	FIBER CABLE PLACEMENT	Nate Element Beschption		Nate	rate (ilitial)
Security Access / December Per Fiber Cable Sheath SFPV5			Per Fiber Cable Sheath (CLEC Vendor Pulls Cable)	S8FQ9	\$4.85	\$809.13
See				S8FW5	\$8.76	·
Per Linear Foot, Per pair Based on two (2) leads per prioruit SSF45						
Septiment						
Security Access / ID Cards					\$0.08	\$14.81
Security Access 1D Cardis Fundite Per Five Cards NRFCN					\$3.58	\$698.82 \$168.04
370 Security Access / ID Carde/Expedite Per Five Cards NRFCN						\$123.35
377 Cage Popularion Per Linear Foot \$86CJ						\$203.35
173 INTERCONNECTION COSTS:						
174 ILEC TO CLEC CONNECTION 100 Copper Pairs (CLEC provides cable) S8F3E 175 Voice Grade Arrangement 100 Shielded Pairs (CLEC provides cable) S8F3F 177 Voice Grade Arrangement 100 Shielded Pairs (CLEC provides cable) S8F2J 177	372	Cage Preparation	Per Linear Foot	S8GCJ	\$1.00	\$157.00
100 Snielde Arrangement 100 Snielded Pairs (CLEC provides cable) \$8F2J \$77 DSI Arrangement - DSX 28 DSI (CLEC) provides cable) \$8F2J \$78 DSI Arrangement - DSX 28 DSI (CLEC) provides cable) \$8F2J \$79 DSI Arrangement - DSX 28 DSI (CLEC) provides cable) \$8F2J \$79 DSI Arrangement - DSX 1 DSI (CLEC) provides cable) \$8F25 \$79 DSI Arrangement - DSX 1 DSI (CLEC) provides cable) \$8F25 \$79 DSI Arrangement - DSX 1 DSI (CLEC) provides cable) \$8F25 \$79	374 I	ILEC TO CLEC CONNECTION				
377 DS1 Arrangement - DCS					\$3.86	\$156.02
28					\$3.86	\$156.02
379 DS3 Arrangement - DCS					\$295.42 \$6.07	\$3,105.79 \$486.89
1953 Flow Transgement 1953 Flow Tran		· ·			\$115.30	\$1,809.40
12 Fiber Pairs (CLEC provides cable)					\$5.69	\$1,609.40
ATAT-PROVISIONED FACILITIES & EQUIPMENT: CAGED					\$3.76	\$495.49
Modes	382	AT&T-PROVISIONED FACILITIES & FOLLIPMENT: CAGED	,	-		
Second Per Bay Second	883	COMMON				
Safety & Security Per Frame SaGCN			Per Ray	SAGCI		\$92.81
Per Linear Foot SegCO						\$195.57
SOMMON SYSTEMS					\$24.87	Ψ100.01
PLANNING					4 201	
Panning Per Request NRFCJ			Per Linear Foot	S8GCP	\$3.62	\$294.37
Planning - Subsequent Inter. Cabling Per Request NRFCE	391 I	Planning - Central Office	Per Linear Foot	S8GCC	\$0.44	\$29.24
Planning - Subsequent Power Cabling						\$4,601.93
Planning - Subs. Inter./Power Cabling Per Request NRFCG						\$2,267.04
Panning - Non-Standard Per Request NRFCH						\$2,306.10
POWER PROVISIONING			•			\$2,884.60 \$1,436.00
Power Panel:			rei Request	NKFCH		\$1,436.00
So Amp						
401 Power Cable and Infrastructure:	399	50 Amp	Per Power Panel	S8GC8	\$15.77	\$3,079.47
402 2-10 Amp Feeds	100	200 Amp	Per Power Panel	S8GC9	\$18.75	\$3,659.46
403 2-20 Amp Feeds	-					
404 2-30 Amp Feeds	-				\$5.83	\$1,378.83
Quantification Per Quantification Per Quantification Per Quantification Per Pe					\$7.74 \$8.35	
Q-50 Amp Feeds					\$8.96	
407 2-100 Amp Feeds Per 2-100 Amp Power Feeds S8GC3					\$9.57	\$1,954.85
A08 Equipment Grounding: Per Linear Foot S8GDC					\$11.39	\$2,344.44
A11			·			
HVAC			Per Linear Foot	S8GDC	\$0.13	\$5.93
413 FIBER CABLE PLACEMENT			Per 10 Amps	S8GCS	\$14.62	
414 Central Office: 9er Fiber Cable Sheath \$8GDE 416 Entrance Conduit Per Fiber Cable Sheath \$8GDD 417 MISCELLANEOUS & OPTIONAL COST: *** 418 MISCELLANEOUS COSTS *** 419 Timing Lead (1 pair per circuit) Per Linear Foot, Per pair \$8GEK 420 Bits Timing Based on two (2) leads per circuit \$8GEJ 421 Space Availability Report Per Premise NRFCQ 422 Security Access / ID Cards Per Five Cards NRFCM 423 Security Access / ID Cards/Expedite Per Five Cards NRFCN 424 CAGE COMMON COSTS *** *** 425 Cage Preparation Per Linear Foot \$8GCJ 426 INTERCONNECTION COSTS: *** 427 LIEC TO CLEC CONNECTION *** 428 Voice Grade Arrangement 100 Copper Pairs \$8GD8 429 Voice Grade Arrangement 100 Shielded Pairs \$8GDM			Per Amp	S8GCR	\$10.61	
Fiber Cable						
MISCELLANEOUS & OPTIONAL COST:			Per Fiber Cable Sheath	S8GDE	\$4.85	\$1,619.88
418 MISCELLANEOUS COSTS 419 Timing Lead (1 pair per circuit) Per Linear Foot, Per pair \$8GEK 420 Bits Timing Based on two (2) leads per circuit \$8GEJ 421 Space Availability Report Per Premise NRFCQ 422 Security Access / ID Cards Per Five Cards NRFCM 423 Security Access / ID Cards/Expedite Per Five Cards NRFCN 424 CAGE COMMON COSTS NRFCN 425 Cage Preparation Per Linear Foot \$8GCJ 426 INTERCONNECTION COSTS: ILEC TO CLEC CONNECTION 428 Voice Grade Arrangement 100 Copper Pairs \$8GD8 429 Voice Grade Arrangement 100 Shielded Pairs \$8GD9 430 DS1 Arrangement - DCS 28 DS1 \$8GDM			Per Fiber Cable Sheath	S8GDD	\$8.76	
420 Bits Timing Based on two (2) leads per circuit S8GEJ 421 Space Availability Report Per Premise NRFCQ 422 Security Access / ID Cards Per Five Cards NRFCM 423 Security Access / ID Cards/Expedite Per Five Cards NRFCN 424 CAGE COMMON COSTS S8GCJ 425 Cage Preparation Per Linear Foot S8GCJ 426 INTERCONNECTION COSTS: ILEC TO CLEC CONNECTION TO CLEC CONNECTION 428 Voice Grade Arrangement 100 Copper Pairs S8GD8 429 Voice Grade Arrangement 100 Shielded Pairs S8GD9 430 DS1 Arrangement - DCS 28 DS1 S8GDM						
421 Space Availability Report Per Premise NRFCQ 422 Security Access / ID Cards Per Five Cards NRFCM 423 Security Access / ID Cards/Expedite Per Five Cards NRFCN 424 CAGE COMMON COSTS S8GCJ 425 Cage Preparation Per Linear Foot S8GCJ 426 INTERCONNECTION COSTS: ILEC TO CLEC CONNECTION 427 Voice Grade Arrangement 100 Copper Pairs S8GD8 429 Voice Grade Arrangement 100 Shielded Pairs S8GD9 430 DS1 Arrangement - DCS 28 DS1 S8GDM					\$0.08	\$14.81
422 Security Access / ID Cards Per Five Cards NRFCM 423 Security Access / ID Cards/Expedite Per Five Cards NRFCN 424 CAGE COMMON COSTS Cage Preparation Per Linear Foot 425 INTERCONNECTION COSTS: ILEC TO CLEC CONNECTION 427 ILC TO CLEC CONNECTION S8GD8 428 Voice Grade Arrangement 100 Copper Pairs S8GD8 429 Voice Grade Arrangement 100 Shielded Pairs S8GD9 430 DS1 Arrangement - DCS 28 DS1 S8GDM					\$3.58	\$698.82
423 Security Access / ID Cards/Expedite Per Five Cards NRFCN 424 CAGE COMMON COSTS 88GCJ 425 Cage Preparation Per Linear Foot \$8GCJ 426 INTERCONNECTION COSTS: 88GCJ 427 ILEC TO CLEC CONNECTION 88GD8 428 Voice Grade Arrangement 100 Copper Pairs \$8GD8 429 Voice Grade Arrangement 100 Shielded Pairs \$8GD9 430 DS1 Arrangement - DCS 28 DS1 \$8GDM						\$168.04 \$122.35
424 CAGE COMMON COSTS 425 Cage Preparation Per Linear Foot \$8GCJ 426 INTERCONNECTION COSTS: 427 ILEC TO CLEC CONNECTION 428 Voice Grade Arrangement 100 Copper Pairs \$8GD8 429 Voice Grade Arrangement 100 Shielded Pairs \$8GD9 430 DS1 Arrangement - DCS 28 DS1 \$8GDM					-	\$123.35 \$203.35
425 Cage Preparation Per Linear Foot \$8GCJ 426 INTERCONNECTION COSTS: 427 ILEC TO CLEC CONNECTION 428 Voice Grade Arrangement 100 Copper Pairs \$8GD8 429 Voice Grade Arrangement 100 Shielded Pairs \$8GD9 430 DS1 Arrangement - DCS 28 DS1 \$8GDM	124	CAGE COMMON COSTS	I CITIVE CAIGS	MINEUM		φ203.30
427 ILEC TO CLEC CONNECTION 428 Voice Grade Arrangement 100 Copper Pairs \$8GD8 429 Voice Grade Arrangement 100 Shielded Pairs \$8GD9 430 DS1 Arrangement - DCS 28 DS1 \$8GDM	125	Cage Preparation	Per Linear Foot	S8GCJ	\$1.00	\$157.00
428 Voice Grade Arrangement 100 Copper Pairs \$8GD8 429 Voice Grade Arrangement 100 Shielded Pairs \$8GD9 430 DS1 Arrangement - DCS 28 DS1 \$8GDM					+	
429 Voice Grade Arrangement 100 Shielded Pairs \$8GD9 430 DS1 Arrangement - DCS 28 DS1 \$8GDM			100 Copper Pairs	S8GD8	\$4.92	\$1,027.16
	129 Y	Voice Grade Arrangement			\$4.92	
	130 I	DS1 Arrangement - DCS	28 DS1		\$297.44	\$3,613.06
431 DS1 Arrangement - DSX 28 DS1 S8GDR 432 DS3 Arrangement - DCS 1 DS3 S8GDX					\$9.79 \$115.58	

SOUTHWESTERN BELL TELEPHONE COMPANY d/b/a ATT TEXAS

COLLOCATION RATE SUMMARY June 29, 2007

		June 29, 2007			
				Current Monthly Recurring	Current Non- Recurring
Line	71	Rate Element Description	USOC	Rate	Rate (Initial)
433	DS3 Arrangement - DSX Fiber Arrangement	1 DS3 12 Fiber Pairs (24 Fiber Strands)	S8GD2 S8GEF	\$7.14 \$6.55	
434	Fiber Attangement	12 Fiber Fairs (24 Fiber Strainus)	SOGEF	\$0.55	Ф1,779.70
436	CLEC-PROVISIONED FACILITIES & EQUIPMENT: VIRTUAL REAL ESTATE				
438		Per Frame	S8FX5		\$92.81
439	Safety & Security	Per Frame	S8FX6		\$195.57
440	Floor Space Usage	Per Frame	S8F62	\$28.91	
441	COMMON SYSTEMS				
442	Common Systems - Standard	Per Frame	S8F64	\$10.75	
	Common Systems - Non-Standard	Per Cabinet	S8F65	\$19.36	
		D D .			#5 555 70
	Planning Planning	Per Request	NRM99		\$5,555.76
	Planning - Subsequent Inter. Cabling Planning - Subsequent Power Cabling	Per Request Per Request	NRMA3 NRMAA		\$2,224.49 \$2,303.84
447	Planning - Subsequent Power Cabling Planning - Subs. Inter./Power Cabling	Per Request	NRMAX		\$2,882.61
449	· ·	rei Nequesi	INKIVIAA		φ2,002.01
	Power Cable and Infrastructure:				
	Power Cable and Impastructure.	Per Four Power Cables or Quad	NONE		
	2-10 Amp Feeds	Per 2-10 Amp Power Feeds (CLEC Provided)	C1F37	\$0.52	
	2-20 Amp Feeds	Per 2-20 Amp Power Feeds (CLEC Provided)	S8GFO	\$0.52	
	2-30 Amp Feeds	Per 2-30 Amp Power Feeds (CLEC Provided)	C1F38	\$0.52	
455	2-40 Amp Feeds	Per 2-40 Amp Power Feeds (CLEC Provided)	C1F39	\$0.52	
	2-50 Amp Feeds	Per 2-50 Amp Power Feeds (CLEC Provided)	S8GFP	\$0.52	
458	Ground Cable Placement	Per Frame	S8F69	\$0.36	
459	DC POWER AMPERAGE CHARGE				
	HVAC	Per 10 Amps	S8FXO	\$14.62	
461	Per Amp	Per Amp	S8FXN	\$10.61	
462	,	Per 2 inch mounting space	S8FXP	\$1.27	
463					
	Central Office: Fiber Cable	Per Fiber Cable Sheath	S8F8F	\$11.01	\$1,971.42
466	Entrance Conduit	Per Fiber Cable Sheath	S8F8G	\$8.17	\$1,971.42
467	CEV, HUT & Cabinets:	rei i ibei Cable Sileatti	30100	φ0.17	
468	Fiber Cable Placement	Per Fiber Cable Sheath	S8FXQ		\$53.58
	Entrance Conduit	Per Fiber Cable Sheath	S8FXR	\$2.61	400.00
470 471	MISCELLANEOUS & OPTIONAL COST: MISCELLANEOUS COSTS				
472	0 (1 1 /	Per Linear Foot, Per pair	S8FXT	\$0.08	
473		Based on two (2) leads per circuit	S8FXS	\$3.58	\$698.82
474 475 476	VIRTUAL FRAME OPTIONS Standard Equipment Bay CEV, HUT, CABINET	Each (CLEC Provided)	NONE		
	24 Foot CEV	2 Inch Mounting Space	S8FXZ	\$1.64	
	16 Foot CEV	2 Inch Mounting Space 2 Inch Mounting Space	S8FY6	\$1.77	
479	Maxi-Hut	2 Inch Mounting Space	S8FXX	\$0.77	
480	Mini-Hut	2 Inch Mounting Space	S8FXY	\$1.33	
481	Large Cabinet	2 Inch Mounting Space	S8FXU	\$1.63	
482	Medium Cabinet	2 Inch Mounting Space	S8FXV	\$2.19	
483		2 Inch Mounting Space	S8FXW	\$3.29	
484	INTERCONNECTION COSTS:				
485	ILEC TO CLEC CONNECTION	100 O D 1 (01 FG	0.77		
486	Voice Grade Arrangement	100 Copper Pairs (CLEC provides cable)	S8F82	\$3.86	
487	Voice Grade Arrangement	100 Shielded Pairs (CLEC provides cable)	S8F83	\$3.86	
488	DS1 Arrangement - DCS	28 DS1 (CLEC provides cable)	S8F8X	\$295.42	
489	DS1 Arrangement - DSX DS3 Arrangement - DCS	28 DS1 (CLEC provides cable) 1 DS3 (CLEC provides cable)	S8F8Y	\$6.07 \$115.30	
490 491	DS3 Arrangement - DCS	1 DS3 (CLEC provides cable)	S8F8Z S8F81	\$5.69	
491	•	12 Fiber Pairs (CLEC provides cable)	S8F84	\$10.47	\$204.42 \$152.71
493	VIRTUAL TO VIRTUAL CONNECTION		551 04	ψ10.47	Ψ102.71
494	Cable Racking and Hole for Optical	Per Cable	S8FY7	\$0.90	
495	Cable Racking and Hole for DS1	Per Cable	S8FY8	\$0.49	
496	Cable Racking and Hole for DS3	Per Cable	S8FY9	\$0.35	
497	Route Design		NRLWF		\$463.36
498	Connection for DS1	Per 28 Circuits (CLEC provides cable)	S8GFQ	\$0.41	\$0.00
499	Connection for DS3	Per Circuit (CLEC provides cable)	S8GFR	\$0.27	
500	Connection for Optical	Per Cable (CLEC provides cable)	S8GFS	\$0.81	\$0.00
501	PROJECT MANAGEMENT				
502	,	D 0150 A 15 3 A			^
503	Project Coordination	Per CLEC Application Augment	NRFCK		\$631.17

SOUTHWESTERN BELL TELEPHONE COMPANY d/b/a ATT TEXAS

COLLOCATION RATE SUMMARY June 29, 2007

		June 29, 2007		Current	
				Monthly Recurring	Current Non- Recurring
Line 504	Product Type EQUIPMENT MAINTENANCE AND SECURITY ESCORT	Rate Element Description	USOC	Rate	Rate (Initial)
	CENTRAL OFFICE TYPE				
	Staffed CO During Normal Business Hours	Per 1/4 Hour	NRMHK		\$15.15
	Staffed CO During Outside Normal Business Hours Staffed CO During Outside Normal Business Hours	4 Hour Minium - Initial Per 1/4 Hour - Additional	NRMHN NRMJ7		\$242.35 \$15.15
	Not Staffed CO/RT During Normal Business Hours	Per 1/4 Hour	NRMJ8		\$15.15
	Not Staffed CO/RT During Outside Normal Business Hours	4 Hour Minium - Initial	NRMJ9		\$242.35
511	Not Staffed CO/RT During Outside Normal Business Hours	Per 1/4 Hour - Additional	NRML7		\$15.1
	CEV, HUT & CABINET				
	Per Visit	4 Hour Minium - Initial Per 1/4 Hour - Additional	NRMJ9		\$242.35
514	Per Visit ADDITIONAL LABOR ELEMENTS	Per 1/4 Hour - Additional	NRML7		\$15.1
	TRAINING				
	Communications Tech	Per 1/2 Hour	NRMCD		\$39.2
	CO Manager	Per 1/2 Hour	NRME9		\$39.45
	Power Engineer	Per 1/2 Hour	NRMF9		\$38.47
	Equipment Engineer	Per 1/2 Hour	NRMHJ		\$38.47
	EQUIPMENT EVALUATION COST Equipment Engineer	Per 1/2 Hour	NRMO9		\$38.47
	TEST AND ACCEPTANCE	Fei 1/2 Houi	NRWO9		φ30.4
	Communications Tech	Per 1/2 Hour	NRMP2		\$39.2
	AT&T-PROVISIONED FACILITIES & EQUIPMENT: VIRTUAL				
	REAL ESTATE				
	Site Conditioning	Per Frame	S8FX5		\$92.8
	Safety & Security	Per Frame	S8FX6		\$195.57
	Floor Space Usage	Per Frame	S8FX1	\$28.91	
	COMMON SYSTEMS				
	Common Systems - Standard	Per Frame	S8FX3	\$10.75	
	Common Systems - Non-Standard PLANNING	Per Frame	S8FX4	\$19.36	
	Planning	Per Request	NRM99		\$5,555.76
536	Planning - Subsequent Inter. Cabling	Per Request	NRMA3		\$2,224.49
537	Planning - Subsequent Power Cabling	Per Request	NRMAA		\$2,303.84
	Planning - Subs. Inter./Power Cabling	Per Request	NRMAX		\$2,882.6
	POWER PROVISIONING				
	Power Cable and Infrastructure: 2-10 Amp Feeds	Per 2-10 Amp Power Feeds	C1F3G	\$5.83	\$1,378.83
	2-20 Amp Feeds	Per 2-20 Amp Power Feeds	S8FX7	\$7.74	
	2-30 Amp Feeds	Per 2-30 Amp Power Feeds	C1F3H	\$8.35	
	2.40 Amp Feeds	Per 2-40 Amp Power Feeds	C1F3J	\$8.96	
	2-50 Amp Feeds	Per 2-50 Amp Power Feeds	S8FX8	\$9.57	\$1,954.8
	Equipment Grounding:				
	Ground Cable Placement	Per Frame	S8FX9	\$0.36	
	DC POWER AMPERAGE CHARGE	Day 40 Asses	COEVO	£44.00	
	HVAC Per Amp	Per 10 Amps Per Amp	S8FXO S8FXN	\$14.62 \$10.61	
	CEV, HUT & Cabinets	Per 2 inch mounting space	S8FXP	\$10.01	
	FIBER CABLE PLACEMENT	T CI Z IIICH Mounting Space	OUI XI	Ψ1.27	
553	Central Office:				
	Fiber Cable	Per Fiber Cable Sheath	S8F8F	\$11.01	
	Entrance Conduit	Per Fiber Cable Sheath	S8F8G	\$8.17	
	CEV, HUT & Cabinets:	Per Fiber Cable Sheath	COEVO	-	ΦE0 5
	Fiber Cable Placement Entrance Conduit	Per Fiber Cable Sheath Per Fiber Cable Sheath	S8FXQ S8FXR	\$2.61	\$53.58
	MISCELLANEOUS & OPTIONAL COST:	1 of 1 lbei Cable Offeatif	JOFAR	φ2.01	
	MISCELLANEOUS COSTS			1	
	Timing Lead (1 pair per circuit)	Per Linear Foot, Per pair	S8FXT	\$0.08	
562	Bits Timing	Based on two (2) leads per circuit	S8FXS	\$3.58	\$698.82
	VIRTUAL FRAME OPTIONS	-			
	Standard Equipment Bay	Each	S8FX2	\$22.19	
	CEV, HUT, CABINET 24 Foot CEV	2 Inch Mounting Space	S8FXZ	\$1.64	
	16 Foot CEV	2 Inch Mounting Space 2 Inch Mounting Space	S8FX2 S8FY6	\$1.64	
	Maxi-Hut	2 Inch Mounting Space	S8FXX	\$0.77	
	Mini-Hut	2 Inch Mounting Space	S8FXY	\$1.33	
	Large Cabinet	2 Inch Mounting Space	S8FXU	\$1.63	
	Medium Cabinet	2 Inch Mounting Space	S8FXV	\$2.19	
	Small Cabinet	2 Inch Mounting Space	S8FXW	\$3.29	
5/3	INTERCONNECTION COSTS:				
E71			i i	i .	i .
	ILEC TO CLEC CONNECTION Voice Grade Arrangement	100 Copper Pairs	S8FXC	\$4.94	\$1,481.3

COLLOCATION RATE SUMI June 29, 2007

Line		Rate Element Description	USOC	Current Monthly Recurring Rate	Current Non- Recurring Rate (Initial)
	DS1 Arrangement - DCS DS1 Arrangement - DSX	28 DS1 28 DS1	S8FXE S8FXF	\$297.44 \$9.79	\$4,067.27
	DS3 Arrangement - DCS	1 DS3	S8FXG	\$115.59	. ,
	DS3 Arrangement - DSX	1 DS3	S8FXH	\$7.14	
581	Fiber Arrangement	12 Fiber Pairs (24 Fiber Strands)	S8FXJ	\$6.55	
582	VIRTUAL TO VIRTUAL CONNECTION	12 Fiber Fairs (24 Fiber Strands)	301 A3	ψ0.00	ψ1,550.13
583	Cable Racking and Hole for Optical	Per Cable	S8FY7	\$0.90	
	Cable Racking and Hole for DS1	Per Cable	S8FY8	\$0.49	
	Cable Racking and Hole for DS3	Per Cable	S8FY9	\$0.35	
	Route Design	I el Cable	NRML9	ψ0.55	\$463.36
	Connection for DS1	Per 28 Circuits	S8FXL	\$3.34	
	Connection for DS3	Per Circuit	S8FXM	\$3.26	
	Connection for Optical	Per Cable	S8FXK	\$3.32	
	PROJECT MANAGEMENT	I el Cable	301 AR	ψ3.32	ψ1,090.03
	CEV, HUT & CABINET				
	Project Coordination	Per CLEC Application Augment	NRFCK		\$631.17
	EQUIPMENT MAINTENANCE AND SECURITY ESCORT	Per CLEC Application Augment	NKFCK		φ031.17
	CENTRAL OFFICE TYPE				
	Staffed CO During Normal Business Hours	Per 1/4 Hour	NRMHK		\$15.15
	Staffed CO During Normal Business Hours	4 Hour Minium - Initial	NRMHN		\$242.35
	Staffed CO During Outside Normal Business Hours Staffed CO During Outside Normal Business Hours	Per 1/4 Hour - Additional	NRMJ7		\$242.35 \$15.15
	Not Staffed CO/RT During Normal Business Hours	Per 1/4 Hour - Additional Per 1/4 Hour	NRMJ8		\$15.15
	Not Staffed CO/RT During Normal Business Hours Not Staffed CO/RT During Outside Normal Business Hours	4 Hour Minium - Initial	NRMJ8 NRMJ9		
	Not Staffed CO/RT During Outside Normal Business Hours Not Staffed CO/RT During Outside Normal Business Hours	Per 1/4 Hour - Additional	NRMJ9 NRML7		\$242.35 \$15.15
600	Not Starred CO/RT During Outside Normal Business Hours	Per 1/4 Hour - Additional	NKWL/		\$15.18
	CEV, HUT & CABINET	4 Hour Minimo Initial	NDM 10		#040.0
	Per Visit	4 Hour Minium - Initial	NRMJ9		\$242.35
	Per Visit	Per 1/4 Hour - Additional	NRML7		\$15.15
	ADDITIONAL LABOR ELEMENTS				
	TRAINING	D (01)			0000
	Communications Tech	Per 1/2 Hour	NRMCD		\$39.2
	CO Manager	Per 1/2 Hour	NRME9		\$39.45
	Power Engineer	Per 1/2 Hour	NRMF9		\$38.47
	Equipment Engineer	Per 1/2 Hour	NRMHJ		\$38.47
	EQUIPMENT EVALUATION COST				
	Equipment Engineer	Per 1/2 Hour	NRMO9		\$38.47
613	TEST AND ACCEPTANCE Communications Tech	Per 1/2 Hour	NRMP2		\$39.2
	CLEC-PROVISIONED FACILITIES & EQUIPMENT: ADJACENT SITE PLANNING	T ON-			
	Planning - Initial	Per Request	NRFA1		\$9,268.73
	Planning - Subsequent	Per Request	NRFA2		\$1,606.77
	REAL ESTATE			1	\$1,000.71
	1:				
v	Land Rental	Per Square Foot	S8GEN	\$0.44	
	Land Rental POWER PROVISIONING Power Cable and Infrastructure:	Per Square Foot	S8GEN	\$0.44	
622	POWER PROVISIONING	Per Square Foot Per 2-100 Amp Power Feeds (CLEC provides cable)	S8GEN NONE	\$0.44	
622 623	POWER PROVISIONING Power Cable and Infrastructure:			\$0.44	
522 523 524	POWER PROVISIONING Power Cable and Infrastructure: 2-100 Amp Feeds	Per 2-100 Amp Power Feeds (CLEC provides cable)	NONE	\$0.44	
622 623 624 625 626	POWER PROVISIONING Power Cable and Infrastructure: 2-100 Amp Feeds 2-200 Amp Feeds 2-300 Amp Feeds 2-400 Amp Feeds	Per 2-100 Amp Power Feeds (CLEC provides cable) Per 2-200 Amp Power Feeds (CLEC provides cable)	NONE NONE	\$0.44	
622 623 624 625 626	POWER PROVISIONING Power Cable and Infrastructure: 2-100 Amp Feeds 2-200 Amp Feeds 2-300 Amp Feeds	Per 2-100 Amp Power Feeds (CLEC provides cable) Per 2-200 Amp Power Feeds (CLEC provides cable) Per 2-300 Amp Power Feeds (CLEC provides cable)	NONE NONE NONE	\$0.44	
622 623 624 625 626 627	POWER PROVISIONING Power Cable and Infrastructure: 2-100 Amp Feeds 2-200 Amp Feeds 2-300 Amp Feeds 2-400 Amp Feeds	Per 2-100 Amp Power Feeds (CLEC provides cable) Per 2-200 Amp Power Feeds (CLEC provides cable) Per 2-300 Amp Power Feeds (CLEC provides cable)	NONE NONE NONE	\$0.44	
622 623 624 625 626 627 628	POWER PROVISIONING Power Cable and Infrastructure: 2-100 Amp Feeds 2-200 Amp Feeds 2-300 Amp Feeds 2-400 Amp Feeds AC Service:	Per 2-100 Amp Power Feeds (CLEC provides cable) Per 2-200 Amp Power Feeds (CLEC provides cable) Per 2-300 Amp Power Feeds (CLEC provides cable) Per 2-400 Amp Power Feeds (CLEC provides cable)	NONE NONE NONE	\$0.44	\$6,447.00
622 623 624 625 626 627 628 629	POWER PROVISIONING Power Cable and Infrastructure: 2-100 Amp Feeds 2-200 Amp Feeds 2-300 Amp Feeds 2-400 Amp Feeds AC Service: Extension of 100 Amp AC Service (Opt.)	Per 2-100 Amp Power Feeds (CLEC provides cable) Per 2-200 Amp Power Feeds (CLEC provides cable) Per 2-300 Amp Power Feeds (CLEC provides cable) Per 2-400 Amp Power Feeds (CLEC provides cable) Per Request	NONE NONE NONE NONE		\$6,447.00
622 623 624 625 626 627 628 629 630	POWER PROVISIONING Power Cable and Infrastructure: 2-100 Amp Feeds 2-200 Amp Feeds 2-300 Amp Feeds 2-400 Amp Feeds AC Service: Extension of 100 Amp AC Service (Opt.) AC Usage	Per 2-100 Amp Power Feeds (CLEC provides cable) Per 2-200 Amp Power Feeds (CLEC provides cable) Per 2-300 Amp Power Feeds (CLEC provides cable) Per 2-400 Amp Power Feeds (CLEC provides cable) Per Request	NONE NONE NONE NONE		\$6,447.00
622 623 624 625 626 627 628 629 630	POWER PROVISIONING Power Cable and Infrastructure: 2-100 Amp Feeds 2-200 Amp Feeds 2-300 Amp Feeds 2-400 Amp Feeds AC Service: Extension of 100 Amp AC Service (Opt.) AC Usage DC POWER AMPERAGE CHARGE	Per 2-100 Amp Power Feeds (CLEC provides cable) Per 2-200 Amp Power Feeds (CLEC provides cable) Per 2-300 Amp Power Feeds (CLEC provides cable) Per 2-400 Amp Power Feeds (CLEC provides cable) Per Request Per KWH	NONE NONE NONE NONE	\$0.05	\$6,447.00
622 623 624 625 626 627 628 629 630 631 632	POWER PROVISIONING Power Cable and Infrastructure: 2-100 Amp Feeds 2-200 Amp Feeds 2-300 Amp Feeds 2-400 Amp Feeds AC Service: Extension of 100 Amp AC Service (Opt.) AC Usage DC POWER AMPERAGE CHARGE Per Amp	Per 2-100 Amp Power Feeds (CLEC provides cable) Per 2-200 Amp Power Feeds (CLEC provides cable) Per 2-300 Amp Power Feeds (CLEC provides cable) Per 2-400 Amp Power Feeds (CLEC provides cable) Per Request Per KWH	NONE NONE NONE NONE	\$0.05	\$6,447.00
622 623 624 625 626 627 628 629 630 631 632 633	POWER PROVISIONING Power Cable and Infrastructure: 2-100 Amp Feeds 2-200 Amp Feeds 2-300 Amp Feeds 2-400 Amp Feeds 2-400 Amp Feeds Extension of 100 Amp AC Service (Opt.) AC Usage DC POWER AMPERAGE CHARGE Per Amp FIBER CABLE PLACEMENT	Per 2-100 Amp Power Feeds (CLEC provides cable) Per 2-200 Amp Power Feeds (CLEC provides cable) Per 2-300 Amp Power Feeds (CLEC provides cable) Per 2-400 Amp Power Feeds (CLEC provides cable) Per Request Per KWH Per Amp	NONE NONE NONE NONE NRFCW S8GEO	\$0.05	\$6,447.00 \$488.48
622 623 624 625 626 627 628 630 631 632 633 634	POWER PROVISIONING Power Cable and Infrastructure: 2-100 Amp Feeds 2-200 Amp Feeds 2-300 Amp Feeds 2-400 Amp Feeds 2-400 Amp Feeds AC Service: Extension of 100 Amp AC Service (Opt.) AC Usage DC POWER AMPERAGE CHARGE Per Amp FIBER CABLE PLACEMENT Fiber Installation	Per 2-100 Amp Power Feeds (CLEC provides cable) Per 2-200 Amp Power Feeds (CLEC provides cable) Per 2-300 Amp Power Feeds (CLEC provides cable) Per 2-400 Amp Power Feeds (CLEC provides cable) Per Request Per KWH Per Amp Per Fiber Cable Sheath (CLEC Vendor Pulls Cable)	NONE NONE NONE NONE NORE S8GEO S8GCR	\$0.05 \$10.61 \$2.13	\$6,447.00 \$488.40
622 623 624 625 626 627 628 629 630 631 632 633 634 635	POWER PROVISIONING Power Cable and Infrastructure: 2-100 Amp Feeds 2-200 Amp Feeds 2-300 Amp Feeds 2-400 Amp Feeds 2-400 Amp Feeds Extension of 100 Amp AC Service (Opt.) AC Usage DC POWER AMPERAGE CHARGE Per Amp FIBER CABLE PLACEMENT Fiber Installation Entrance Fiber Racking	Per 2-100 Amp Power Feeds (CLEC provides cable) Per 2-200 Amp Power Feeds (CLEC provides cable) Per 2-300 Amp Power Feeds (CLEC provides cable) Per 2-400 Amp Power Feeds (CLEC provides cable) Per Request Per KWH Per Amp Per Fiber Cable Sheath (CLEC Vendor Pulls Cable)	NONE NONE NONE NONE NORE S8GEO S8GCR	\$0.05 \$10.61 \$2.13	\$6,447.00 \$488.48
522 523 524 525 526 527 528 529 530 531 532 533 533 534 535	POWER PROVISIONING Power Cable and Infrastructure: 2-100 Amp Feeds 2-200 Amp Feeds 2-300 Amp Feeds 2-400 Amp Feeds AC Service: Extension of 100 Amp AC Service (Opt.) AC Usage DC POWER AMPERAGE CHARGE Per Amp FIBER CABLE PLACEMENT Fiber Installation Entrance Fiber Racking CABLE RACK	Per 2-100 Amp Power Feeds (CLEC provides cable) Per 2-200 Amp Power Feeds (CLEC provides cable) Per 2-300 Amp Power Feeds (CLEC provides cable) Per 2-400 Amp Power Feeds (CLEC provides cable) Per Request Per KWH Per Amp Per Fiber Cable Sheath (CLEC Vendor Pulls Cable) Per Rack/Conduit Duct	NONE NONE NONE NONE S8GEO S8GCR S8GF4 S8GDG	\$0.05 \$10.61 \$2.13 \$1.55	\$6,447.00 \$488.40 \$2,667.22
522 523 524 525 526 527 528 529 530 531 532 533 534 535 536	POWER PROVISIONING Power Cable and Infrastructure: 2-100 Amp Feeds 2-200 Amp Feeds 2-300 Amp Feeds 2-400 Amp Feeds 2-400 Amp Feeds Extension of 100 Amp AC Service (Opt.) AC Usage DC POWER AMPERAGE CHARGE Per Amp FIBER CABLE PLACEMENT Fiber Installation Entrance Fiber Racking CABLE RACK DC Power Cable Rack Fiber Cable Rack	Per 2-100 Amp Power Feeds (CLEC provides cable) Per 2-200 Amp Power Feeds (CLEC provides cable) Per 2-300 Amp Power Feeds (CLEC provides cable) Per 2-400 Amp Power Feeds (CLEC provides cable) Per Request Per KWH Per Amp Per Fiber Cable Sheath (CLEC Vendor Pulls Cable) Per Rack/Conduit Duct Per Rack	NONE NONE NONE NONE SEGEO SEGEO SEGEO SEGEO SEGEO SEGEO SEGEO	\$0.05 \$10.61 \$2.13 \$1.55	\$6,447.00 \$488.40 \$2,667.22
522 523 524 525 526 527 528 530 531 532 533 534 535 536 537 538	POWER PROVISIONING Power Cable and Infrastructure: 2-100 Amp Feeds 2-200 Amp Feeds 2-300 Amp Feeds 2-400 Amp Feeds AC Service: Extension of 100 Amp AC Service (Opt.) AC Usage DC POWER AMPERAGE CHARGE Per Amp FIBER CABLE PLACEMENT Fiber Installation Entrance Fiber Racking CABLE RACK DC Power Cable Rack	Per 2-100 Amp Power Feeds (CLEC provides cable) Per 2-200 Amp Power Feeds (CLEC provides cable) Per 2-300 Amp Power Feeds (CLEC provides cable) Per 2-400 Amp Power Feeds (CLEC provides cable) Per Request Per KWH Per Amp Per Fiber Cable Sheath (CLEC Vendor Pulls Cable) Per Rack/Conduit Duct Per Rack Per Rack	NONE NONE NONE NONE NONE SAGEO SAGCR SAGCR SAGCR SAGCR SAGCR SAGCR	\$0.05 \$10.61 \$2.13 \$1.55 \$13.64 \$20.63	\$6,447.00 \$488.40 \$2,667.22
522 523 524 525 526 527 528 529 530 531 532 533 533 534 535 536 537 538	POWER PROVISIONING Power Cable and Infrastructure: 2-100 Amp Feeds 2-200 Amp Feeds 2-300 Amp Feeds 2-400 Amp Feeds 2-400 Amp Feeds AC Service: Extension of 100 Amp AC Service (Opt.) AC Usage DC POWER AMPERAGE CHARGE Per Amp FIBER CABLE PLACEMENT Fiber Installation Entrance Fiber Racking CABLE RACK DC Power Cable Rack Fiber Cable Rack Interconnection Arrangement (Copper) Racking CONDUIT PLACEMENT	Per 2-100 Amp Power Feeds (CLEC provides cable) Per 2-200 Amp Power Feeds (CLEC provides cable) Per 2-300 Amp Power Feeds (CLEC provides cable) Per 2-400 Amp Power Feeds (CLEC provides cable) Per Request Per KWH Per Amp Per Fiber Cable Sheath (CLEC Vendor Pulls Cable) Per Rack/Conduit Duct Per Rack Per Rack Per Rack Per Rack	NONE NONE NONE NONE NRFCW S8GEO S8GCR S8GF4 S8GDG S8GEP S8GEP S8GEQ S8GER	\$0.05 \$10.61 \$2.13 \$1.55 \$13.64 \$20.63	\$6,447.00 \$488.40 \$2,667.22
522 523 524 525 526 527 528 530 531 532 533 534 535 537 538 539 540	POWER PROVISIONING Power Cable and Infrastructure: 2-100 Amp Feeds 2-200 Amp Feeds 2-300 Amp Feeds 2-400 Amp Feeds 2-400 Amp Feeds AC Service: Extension of 100 Amp AC Service (Opt.) AC Usage DC POWER AMPERAGE CHARGE Per Amp FIBER CABLE PLACEMENT Fiber Installation Entrance Fiber Racking CABLE RACK DC Power Cable Rack Fiber Cable Rack Interconnection Arrangement (Copper) Racking CONDUIT PLACEMENT DC Power Cable Rack	Per 2-100 Amp Power Feeds (CLEC provides cable) Per 2-200 Amp Power Feeds (CLEC provides cable) Per 2-300 Amp Power Feeds (CLEC provides cable) Per 2-400 Amp Power Feeds (CLEC provides cable) Per Request Per KWH Per Amp Per Fiber Cable Sheath (CLEC Vendor Pulls Cable) Per Rack/Conduit Duct Per Rack Per Rack Per Rack Per Rack Per Rack Per Rack	NONE NONE NONE NONE NONE S8GEO S8GEC S8GF4 S8GDG S8GEP S8GEP S8GER S8GER	\$0.05 \$10.61 \$2.13 \$1.55 \$13.64 \$20.63	\$6,447.0 \$488.4 \$2,667.2 \$7,386.7
522 523 524 525 526 527 528 530 531 532 533 534 535 536 537 538 539 540 541	POWER PROVISIONING Power Cable and Infrastructure: 2-100 Amp Feeds 2-200 Amp Feeds 2-300 Amp Feeds 2-300 Amp Feeds 2-400 Amp Feeds AC Service: Extension of 100 Amp AC Service (Opt.) AC Usage DC POWER AMPERAGE CHARGE Per Amp FIBER CABLE PLACEMENT Fiber Installation Entrance Fiber Racking CABLE RACK DC Power Cable Rack Fiber Cable Rack Interconnection Arrangement (Copper) Racking CONDUIT PLACEMENT DC Power Cable Rack Fiber Cable Rack	Per 2-100 Amp Power Feeds (CLEC provides cable) Per 2-200 Amp Power Feeds (CLEC provides cable) Per 2-300 Amp Power Feeds (CLEC provides cable) Per 2-400 Amp Power Feeds (CLEC provides cable) Per Request Per KWH Per Amp Per Fiber Cable Sheath (CLEC Vendor Pulls Cable) Per Rack/Conduit Duct Per Rack	NONE NONE NONE NONE NONE S8GEO S8GER S8GF4 S8GEP S8GEP S8GEQ S8GER S8GES S8GES	\$0.05 \$10.61 \$2.13 \$1.55 \$13.64 \$20.63	\$6,447.0 \$488.4 \$2,667.2 \$7,386.7 \$4,711.8
522 523 524 525 526 527 528 530 531 532 533 534 535 536 537 538 539 540 541 542	POWER PROVISIONING Power Cable and Infrastructure: 2-100 Amp Feeds 2-200 Amp Feeds 2-300 Amp Feeds 2-400 Amp Feeds 2-400 Amp Feeds AC Service: Extension of 100 Amp AC Service (Opt.) AC Usage DC POWER AMPERAGE CHARGE Per Amp Fiber Installation Entrance Fiber Racking CABLE RACK DC Power Cable Rack Fiber Cable Rack Interconnection Arrangement (Copper) Racking CONDUIT PLACEMENT DC Power Cable Rack Fiber Cable Rack Fiber Cable Rack	Per 2-100 Amp Power Feeds (CLEC provides cable) Per 2-200 Amp Power Feeds (CLEC provides cable) Per 2-300 Amp Power Feeds (CLEC provides cable) Per 2-400 Amp Power Feeds (CLEC provides cable) Per Request Per KWH Per Amp Per Fiber Cable Sheath (CLEC Vendor Pulls Cable) Per Rack/Conduit Duct Per Rack Per Rack Per Rack Per Rack Per Rack Per Rack	NONE NONE NONE NONE NONE S8GEO S8GEC S8GF4 S8GDG S8GEP S8GEP S8GER S8GER	\$0.05 \$10.61 \$2.13 \$1.55 \$13.64 \$20.63	\$6,447.0 \$488.4 \$2,667.2 \$7,386.7 \$4,711.8
522 523 524 525 526 527 528 529 530 531 532 533 534 535 536 537 538 539 540 541 542 543	POWER PROVISIONING Power Cable and Infrastructure: 2-100 Amp Feeds 2-200 Amp Feeds 2-300 Amp Feeds 2-400 Amp Feeds AC Service: Extension of 100 Amp AC Service (Opt.) AC Usage DC POWER AMPERAGE CHARGE Per Amp FIBER CABLE PLACEMENT Fiber Installation Entrance Fiber Racking CABLE RACK DC Power Cable Rack Fiber Cable Rack Interconnection Arrangement (Copper) Racking CONDUIT PLACEMENT DC Power Cable Rack Fiber Cable Rack	Per 2-100 Amp Power Feeds (CLEC provides cable) Per 2-200 Amp Power Feeds (CLEC provides cable) Per 2-300 Amp Power Feeds (CLEC provides cable) Per 2-400 Amp Power Feeds (CLEC provides cable) Per Request Per KWH Per Amp Per Fiber Cable Sheath (CLEC Vendor Pulls Cable) Per Rack/Conduit Duct Per Rack	NONE NONE NONE NONE NONE S8GEO S8GER S8GF4 S8GEP S8GEP S8GEQ S8GER S8GES S8GES	\$0.05 \$10.61 \$2.13 \$1.55 \$13.64 \$20.63	\$6,447.0 \$488.4 \$2,667.2 \$7,386.7 \$4,711.8
522 523 524 525 526 527 528 529 530 531 532 533 534 535 536 537 538 539 540 541 542 543 544 544	POWER PROVISIONING Power Cable and Infrastructure: 2-100 Amp Feeds 2-200 Amp Feeds 2-300 Amp Feeds 2-400 Amp Feeds 2-400 Amp Feeds AC Service: Extension of 100 Amp AC Service (Opt.) AC Usage DC POWER AMPERAGE CHARGE Per Amp FIBER CABLE PLACEMENT Fiber Installation Entrance Fiber Racking CABLE RACK DC Power Cable Rack Interconnection Arrangement (Copper) Racking CODUIT PLACEMENT DC Power Cable Rack Interconnection Arrangement (Copper) Racking INTERCONNECTION COSTS: ILEC TO CLEC CONNECTION	Per 2-100 Amp Power Feeds (CLEC provides cable) Per 2-200 Amp Power Feeds (CLEC provides cable) Per 2-300 Amp Power Feeds (CLEC provides cable) Per 2-400 Amp Power Feeds (CLEC provides cable) Per Request Per Request Per KWH Per Amp Per Fiber Cable Sheath (CLEC Vendor Pulls Cable) Per Rack/Conduit Duct Per Rack	NONE NONE NONE NONE NONE SEGEO	\$0.05 \$10.61 \$2.13 \$1.55 \$13.64 \$20.63 \$30.63	\$6,447.0 \$488.4 \$2,667.2 \$7,386.7 \$4,711.8 \$5,545.5
622 623 624 625 626 627 628 629 630 631 632 633 634 635 637 638 639 640 641 642 643 644 645	POWER PROVISIONING Power Cable and Infrastructure: 2-100 Amp Feeds 2-200 Amp Feeds 2-300 Amp Feeds 2-400 Amp Feeds 2-400 Amp Feeds 2-400 Amp Feeds AC Service: Extension of 100 Amp AC Service (Opt.) AC Usage DC POWER AMPERAGE CHARGE Per Amp FIBER CABLE PLACEMENT Fiber Installation Entrance Fiber Racking CABLE RACK DC Power Cable Rack Interconnection Arrangement (Copper) Racking CONDUIT PLACEMENT DC Power Cable Rack Fiber Cable Rack Fiber Cable Rack Interconnection Arrangement (Copper) Racking INTERCONNECTION COSTS: ILEC TO CLEC CONNECTION Voice Grade Arrangement	Per 2-100 Amp Power Feeds (CLEC provides cable) Per 2-200 Amp Power Feeds (CLEC provides cable) Per 2-300 Amp Power Feeds (CLEC provides cable) Per 2-400 Amp Power Feeds (CLEC provides cable) Per Request Per Request Per KWH Per Amp Per Fiber Cable Sheath (CLEC Vendor Pulls Cable) Per Rack/Conduit Duct Per Rack	NONE NONE NONE NONE NONE SEGO SEGO SEGO SEGO SEGO SEGO SEGO SEG	\$0.05 \$10.61 \$2.13 \$1.55 \$13.64 \$20.63 \$30.63	\$6,447.0 \$488.4 \$2,667.2 \$7,386.7 \$4,711.8 \$5,545.5
622 623 624 625 626 627 628 630 631 632 633 634 635 636 636 637 640 641 642 643 644 645 646	POWER PROVISIONING Power Cable and Infrastructure: 2-100 Amp Feeds 2-200 Amp Feeds 2-300 Amp Feeds 2-400 Amp Feeds 2-400 Amp Feeds AC Service: Extension of 100 Amp AC Service (Opt.) AC Usage DC POWER AMPERAGE CHARGE Per Amp FIBER CABLE PLACEMENT Fiber Installation Entrance Fiber Racking CABLE RACK DC Power Cable Rack Fiber Cable Rack Interconnection Arrangement (Copper) Racking CONDUIT PLACEMENT DC Power Cable Rack Fiber Cable Rack Interconnection Arrangement (Copper) Racking INTERCONNECTION COSTS: ILEC TO CLEC CONNECTION Voice Grade Arrangement	Per 2-100 Amp Power Feeds (CLEC provides cable) Per 2-200 Amp Power Feeds (CLEC provides cable) Per 2-300 Amp Power Feeds (CLEC provides cable) Per 2-400 Amp Power Feeds (CLEC provides cable) Per Request Per Request Per KWH Per Amp Per Fiber Cable Sheath (CLEC Vendor Pulls Cable) Per Rack/Conduit Duct Per Rack	NONE NONE NONE NONE NONE NONE S8GEO S8GEO S8GEF S8GEF S8GEP S8GER S8GES S8GET S8GEU S8F3G S8FWW	\$0.05 \$10.61 \$2.13 \$1.55 \$13.64 \$20.63 \$30.63	\$6,447.00 \$488.40 \$2,667.22 \$7,386.7 \$4,711.80 \$5,545.50 \$156.02
622 623 624 625 626 627 628 630 631 632 633 634 635 636 637 640 641 642 644 645 644	POWER PROVISIONING Power Cable and Infrastructure: 2-100 Amp Feeds 2-200 Amp Feeds 2-300 Amp Feeds 2-400 Amp Feeds 2-400 Amp Feeds 2-400 Amp Feeds AC Service: Extension of 100 Amp AC Service (Opt.) AC Usage DC POWER AMPERAGE CHARGE Per Amp FIBER CABLE PLACEMENT Fiber Installation Entrance Fiber Racking CABLE RACK DC Power Cable Rack Interconnection Arrangement (Copper) Racking CONDUIT PLACEMENT DC Power Cable Rack Fiber Cable Rack Fiber Cable Rack Interconnection Arrangement (Copper) Racking INTERCONNECTION COSTS: ILEC TO CLEC CONNECTION Voice Grade Arrangement	Per 2-100 Amp Power Feeds (CLEC provides cable) Per 2-200 Amp Power Feeds (CLEC provides cable) Per 2-300 Amp Power Feeds (CLEC provides cable) Per 2-400 Amp Power Feeds (CLEC provides cable) Per Request Per Request Per KWH Per Amp Per Fiber Cable Sheath (CLEC Vendor Pulls Cable) Per Rack/Conduit Duct Per Rack	NONE NONE NONE NONE NONE SEGO SEGO SEGO SEGO SEGO SEGO SEGO SEG	\$0.05 \$10.61 \$2.13 \$1.55 \$13.64 \$20.63 \$30.63	\$6,447.00 \$488.40 \$2,667.20 \$7,386.7 \$4,711.80 \$5,545.50 \$156.00 \$1,56.00 \$3,105.70

		June 29, 2007			
				Current Monthly Recurring	Current Non- Recurring
Line	Product Type	Rate Element Description	USOC	Rate	Rate (Initial)
650	DS3 Arrangement - DSX	1 DS3 (CLEC provides cable)	S8F27	\$5.69	\$116.67
651	Fiber Arrangement	12 Fiber Pairs (CLEC provides cable)	S8F3N	\$3.76	\$495.49
652	AT&T-PROVISIONED FACILITIES & EQUIPMENT: ADJACENT ON-				
	SITE				
	PLANNING Dispute to the letter of the letter	Per Request	NDEA4		#0.000.70
	Planning - Initial Planning - Subsequent	Per Request	NRFA1 NRFA2		\$9,268.73 \$1,606.77
	REAL ESTATE	r er Nequest	NINFAZ		\$1,000.77
	Land Rental	Per Square Foot	S8GEN	\$0.44	
	POWER PROVISIONING	l el oquale i ool	JUGEN	ψ0.44	
	Power Cable and Infrastructure:				
	2-100 Amp Feeds	Per 2-100 Amp Power Feeds	S8GC4	\$13.84	\$7,853.86
	2-200 Amp Feeds	Per 2-200 Amp Power Feeds	S8GC5	\$13.84	. ,
	2-300 Amp Feeds	Per 2-300 Amp Power Feeds	S8GC6	\$13.84	
	2-400 Amp Feeds	Per 2-400 Amp Power Feeds	S8GC7	\$13.84	
	AC Service:			Ţ.0.0.	4 =0,1 10100
	Extension of 100 Amp AC Service (Opt.)	Per Request	NRFCW		\$6,447.00
	AC Usage	Per KWH	S8GEO	\$0.05	. ,
	DC POWER AMPERAGE CHARGE			75.30	
	Per Amp	Per Amp	S8GCR	\$10.61	
	FIBER CABLE PLACEMENT	·			
671	Fiber Installation	Per Fiber Cable Sheath	S8GDF	\$2.13	\$976.96
672	Entrance Fiber Racking	Per Rack/Conduit Duct	S8GDG	\$1.55	
	CABLE RACK				
674	DC Power Cable Rack	Per Rack	S8GEP	\$13.64	\$2,667.22
675	Fiber Cable Rack	Per Rack	S8GEQ	\$20.63	
676	Interconnection Arrangement (Copper) Racking	Per Rack	S8GER	\$30.63	
677	CONDUIT PLACEMENT				
678	DC Power Cable Rack	Per 2-Duct	S8GES		\$7,386.71
	Fiber Cable Rack	Per 1-Duct	S8GET		\$4,711.89
	Interconnection Arrangement (Copper) Racking	Per 2-Duct	S8GEU		\$5,545.50
	INTERCONNECTION COSTS:				
	ILEC TO CLEC CONNECTION				
	Voice Grade Arrangement	100 Copper Pairs	S8GEA	\$6.19	. ,
	Voice Grade Arrangement	100 Shielded Pairs	S8GEB	\$6.19	. ,
	DS1 Arrangement - DCS	28 DS1	S8GDN	\$439.98	. ,
	DS1 Arrangement - DSX	28 DS1	S8GDS	\$35.04	
	DS3 Arrangement - DCS	1 DS3	S8GDY	\$242.36	
	DS3 Arrangement - DSX	1 DS3	S8GD3	\$12.36	
	Fiber Arrangement	12 Fiber Pairs(24 Fiber Strands)	S8GEG	\$8.25	\$3,751.22
	CLEC-PROVISIONED FACILITIES & EQUIPMENT: ADJACENT OFF-SITE				
692	PLANNING				
	Planning	Per Request	NRFA3		\$1,254.32
	CONDUIT				
	Conduit Space	Per Innerduct	S8GEW	\$1.17	
	INTERCONNECTION COSTS:				
697	ILEC TO CLEC CONNECTION				
698	Voice Grade/DS0 Arrangement	900 DS0 (Hole, Racking, MDF) (CLEC Vendor Pulls and Installs Cable)	S8GF5	\$311.43	
699	DS1 Arrangement - DCS	28 DS1 (Hole, Racking, DCS) (CLEC Vendor Pulls and Installs Cable)	S8GF6	\$439.96	
700	DS1 Arrangement - DSX	28 DS1 (Hole, Racking, DSX) (CLEC Vendor Pulls and Installs Cable) 450 DS1 (Hole, Racking, MDF) (CLEC Vendor Pulls	S8GF7	\$35.03	
701	DS1 Arrangement - MDF	and Installs Cable) 12 Fiber Pairs (Hole, Racking, FDF) (CLEC Vendor	S8GF8	\$311.43	
702 703	Fiber Arrangement	Pulls and Installs Cable)	S8GF9	\$9.02	
704	AT&T-PROVISIONED FACILITIES & EQUIPMENT: ADJACENT OFF-SITE				
	PLANNING Planning	Day Dogwood	NDEAG		£4.054.00
	Planning	Per Request	NRFA3	+	\$1,254.32
	CONDUIT Conduit Space	Per Innerduct	COCEM	D4 47	
	Conduit Space INTERCONNECTION COSTS:	Per Innerduct	S8GEW	\$1.17	
	ILEC TO CLEC CONNECTION Voice Grade/DS0 Arrangement	900 DS0	S8GEC	¢244.42	\$485.31
	Voice Grade/DS0 Arrangement DS1 Arrangement - DCS	28 DS1	S8GDO	\$311.43 \$439.96	
	DS1 Arrangement - DCS DS1 Arrangement - DSX	28 DS1 28 DS1	S8GDU S8GDT	\$439.96	
	DS1 Arrangement - DSX DS1 Arrangement - MDF	450 DS1	S8GDU	\$35.03	
	Fiber Arrangement	12 Fiber Pairs (24 Fiber Strands)			
[/ ID	i inei Vitatidettett	12 I IDEI FAIIS (24 I'IDEI SUAIIUS)	S8GEH	\$9.02	φა,ა/U.2U

SOUTHWESTERN BELL TELEPHONE COMPANY d/b/a ATT TEXAS

COLLOCATION RATE SUMMARY

June 29, 2007

17.15 SATES AND CHARGES FOR			June 29, 2007		Current Monthly Recurring	Current Non- Recurring
718		Product Type RATES AND CHARGES FOR	Rate Element Description	USOC	Rate	Rate (Initial)
Per Request NRFX \$3.858.						
Per linear foot			Per Request	NRFX1		\$503.95
Per Innear foot			·			\$2,883.10
Per Innear foot						\$18.79
Per Inname Toot						\$14.43
Per linear foot						
728 Renove Printing Cable Per Request NRFX9 S9.4 728 Remove Prover Cable-50MAP Teed & below Per linear foot NRFX9 S7.4 728 Remove Prover Cable-50MAP Teed & above Per linear foot NRFX8 S7.4 728 Remove Prover Cable-50MAP Teed & above Per linear foot NRFX8 S7.4 729 Remove Prover Cable-50MAP Teed & above Per linear foot NRFX8 S7.4 730 Remove Prover Entireac Cable Remover Prover Entereac Cable Remover Prover Entireac Cable Remover Prover Ent						\$3.57
727 Remove Power Cable-SGAMP Feed & below Per linear foot NRFXA S22						\$9.64
Per Innear foot			·			\$24.76
Table Per cable removal pb NRFKC \$1,694.						\$22.73
Infrastructure Maps & Records	729	Remove Cage Grounding Material	Each grounding lead & ground bar	NRFXB		\$1,462.85
Engineering Work Order		Remove Fiber Entrance Cable				\$1,664.00
Vol. Group Information Distribution						\$104.00
Per Standard Bay						\$104.00
Floor Restoration Contractor Trip Charge		·	,			\$104.00
738 RATES AND CHARGES FOR	735	Floor Restoration Contractor Trip Charge	Per trip	NRFXH		\$144.63
739 SPACE REASSIGNMENTRESTERCILING Project Management Fee - Space Reassignment Per Request NRFX \$503. 741 Project Management Fee - Space Reassignment Per Request NRFX \$2,883. 742 Restancil DSJ OSDNSL Block Per 100 pair block NRFXM \$15. 743 Restancil DSJ SLOK Per 28 DS1s NRFX \$8. 744 Restancil DSJ Coax Cable Per cable NRFX \$6. 745 Restancil DSJ Coax Cable Per cable NRFX \$8. 746 Restancil Fiber Jaumper Block Per 12 pair cable NRFX \$9. 747 Restancil Fiber Jaumper Block Per 14 feeds NRFX \$9. 748 Restancil Timing Source and tag cable Per cable NRFX \$107. 749 Restancil Timing Source and tag cable Per cable NRFX \$107. 749 Restancil Timing Source and tag cable Per cable NRFX \$107. 749 Restancil Timing Source and tag cable Per cable NRFX \$107. 749 Restancil Cable Block Per 4 feeds NRFX \$107. 740 Restancil Cable Block Per 4 feeds NRFX \$107. 741 Restancil Cable Block Per cable NRFX \$107. 742 Restancil Cable Block Per 4 feeds NRFX \$107. 743 Restancil Cable Block Per 4 feeds NRFX \$107. 744 Restancil Dever and tag cable Per cable NRFX \$107. 745 Prower Records Update Per element NRFX \$24. 746 Iming Record Book Update Per element NRFX \$25. 740 Per Garcia Cable Block Per space Reassignment job NRFX \$25. 741 RATES AND CHARGES FOR Per Space Reassignment job NRFX \$25. 742 RATES AND CHARGES FOR Per Request NRFX \$25. 743 Restancil Dever Cable-500AMP feed & below Per linear foot NRFX \$2. 744 RATES AND CHARGES FOR Per Request NRFY \$2. 745 Remove Power Cable-500AMP feed & above Per linear foot NRFY \$2. 746 Project Management Fee - Power Reduction of Per Request NRFY \$35. 747 Project Management Fee - Power Reduction of NRFY \$35. 748 Project Management Fee - Power Reduction of NRFY \$35. 749 Project Management Fee - Power Reduction of NRFY \$35. 740 Pro		Restore Floor Tile	Per Non-Standard Bay	NRFXJ		\$81.53
Triplect Management Fee - Space Reassignment						
742 Restencil DSúDSL Block			Per Request			\$503.95
Add Restencil DS1 Block			Per Request	NRFXL		\$2,883.10
MRY Sestencil DS3 Coax Cable Per cable NRFX Sestencil Fiber Cable Block Per 12 pair cable NRFX Sestencil Fiber Jumper Block Per 4 per 4 per 12 pair cable NRFX Sestencil Fiber Jumper Block Per 4 per 4 per 14 pe						\$15.33
745 Restencil Fiber Cable Block Per 12 pair cable NRFXP \$91 746 Restencil Fiber Jumper Block Per 4 jumpers NRFKR \$107 748 Restencil Timing Source and tag cables Per cable NRFXR \$107 748 Restencil Timing Source and tag cable Per cable NRFXS \$122 749 Timing Record Book Update Per delement NRFXU \$45 750 Interconnection Records Update Per element NRFXU \$206 751 Power Records Update Per element NRFXU \$365 752 Vendor Engineering Per element NRFXU \$365 752 Vendor Engineering Per Space Reassignment job NRFXW \$371 753 NRFX \$4 ATEX SAND CHARGES FOR NRFXW \$503 755 POWER REDUCTION (CABLE REMOVAL) Per Request NRFXX \$503 757 Project Management Fee - Power Reduction(cable removal) Per Request NRFXX \$503 757 Project Management Fee - Power Reductio						\$6.02
Restencil Fiber Jumper Block						\$4.90
Restencil Power and tag cables			·			
Restencil Timing Source and tag cable			, ,			
Timing Record Book Update Per element NRFXU \$256.	747	Postancil Timing Source and tag cable				
Interconnection Records Update						\$45.98
Per element						\$296.6
Vendor Engineering						\$355.94
FASTES AND CHARGES FOR		Vendor Engineering	Per Space Reassignment job	NRFXW		\$711.88
Power Reduction (Cable Removal)		RATES AND CHARGES FOR				
Per Request						
Per linear foot NRFXZ \$24,			Per Request	NRFXX		\$503.95
Remove Power Cable-100AMP feed & above Per linear foot NRFY1 \$22.	757	Project Management Fee – Power Reduction(cable removal)	Per Request	NRFXY		\$2,220.45
RATES AND CHARGES FOR			Per linear foot	NRFXZ		\$24.76
RATES AND CHARGES FOR POWER REDUCTION (REFUSING ONLY)		Remove Power Cable-100AMP feed & above	Per linear foot	NRFY1		\$22.73
763 Application Fee Per Request NRFY2 \$503. 764 Project Management Fee – Power Refusing Only 50AMP A&B feeds & below NRFY4 \$2,004. 765 Project Management Fee – Power Refusing Only 100AMP A&B feeds & above NRFY4 \$2,004. 766 Power Fuse Reductions on Company BDFB 50AMP A&B feeds & below NRFY5 \$367. 767 Restencil Power and tag cables Per 1-4 feeds NRFY6 \$107. 768 Power Records Update Per element NRFY7 \$355. 769 Vendor Engineering Per Space Reassignment job NRFY8 \$711. 770 Power Fuse Reductions on Power Board 100AMP A&B feeds & above NRFY9 \$490. 771 Restencil Power and tag cables Per 1-4 feeds NRFY4 \$107. 772 Power Records Update Per element NRFYB \$355. 773 Vendor Engineering Per Space Reassignment job NRFYB \$355. 774 Total Convertion Text Interconnection Reduction Per Request NRFYD \$503.	761					
Project Management Fee - Power Refusing Only S0AMP A&B feeds & below NRFY3 \$1,562. Project Management Fee - Power Refusing Only 100AMP A&B feeds & above NRFY4 \$2,004. Project Management Fee - Power Refusing Only 100AMP A&B feeds & above NRFY5 \$367. Power Fuse Reductions on Company BDFB S0AMP A&B feeds & below NRFY5 \$367. Restencil Power and tag cables Per 1-4 feeds NRFY6 \$107. Power Records Update Per element NRFY7 \$355. Power Fuse Reductions on Power Board Per Space Reassignment job NRFY8 \$711. Power Fuse Reductions on Power Board 100AMP A&B feeds & above NRFY9 \$490. Power Fuse Reductions on Power Board 100AMP A&B feeds & above NRFY9 \$490. Restencil Power and tag cables Per 1-4 feeds NRFY4 \$107. Power Records Update Per element NRFYB \$355. Project Management Fee - Interconnection Per Request NRFYC \$711. RATES AND CHARGES FOR NRFYC \$711. T74 Remove DSA Cable Per Request NRFYD \$503. Project Management Fee - Interconnection Cable Reduction Per Request NRFYF \$2. Remove VF/DSO Cable Per linear foot NRFYF \$2. Remove DSA Cable (Coax) Per linear foot NRFYH \$3. Remove Fiber Cables Per linear foot NRFYH \$3.						
765 Project Management Fee – Power Refusing Only 100AMP A&B feeds & above NRFY4 \$2,004. 766 Power Fuse Reductions on Company BDFB 50AMP A&B feeds & below NRFY5 \$367. 767 Restencil Power and tag cables Per 1-4 feeds NRFY6 \$107. 768 Power Records Update Per element NRFY7 \$355. 769 Vendor Engineering Per Space Reassignment job NRFY8 \$711. 770 Power Fuse Reductions on Power Board 100AMP A&B feeds & above NRFY9 \$490. 771 Restencil Power and tag cables Per 1-4 feeds NRFYA \$107. 772 Power Records Update Per element NRFYB \$355. 773 Vendor Engineering Per Space Reassignment job NRFYC \$711. 774 INTERCONNECTION TERMINATION REDUCTION NRFYC \$711. 775 RATES AND CHARGES FOR NRFYD \$503. 778 Project Management Fee – Interconnection Cable Reduction Per Request NRFYD \$2. 779 Remove DS1 Cable						\$503.95
766 Power Fuse Reductions on Company BDFB 50AMP A&B feeds & below NRFY5 \$367. 767 Restencil Power and tag cables Per 1-4 feeds NRFY6 \$107. 768 Power Records Update Per element NRFY7 \$355. 769 Vendor Engineering Per Space Reassignment job NRFY8 \$771. 770 Power Fuse Reductions on Power Board 100AMP A&B feeds & above NRFY9 \$490. 771 Restencil Power and tag cables Per 1-4 feeds NRFYA \$107. 772 Power Records Update Per element NRFYB \$355. 773 Vendor Engineering Per Space Reassignment job NRFYC \$711. 774 Total Restencil Power Accords Update Per Space Reassignment job NRFYC \$711. 774 Total Restencil Power Records Update Per Space Reassignment job NRFYC \$711. 775 RATES AND CHARGES FOR NRFYC \$711. 776 INTERCONNECTION TERMINATION REDUCTION NRFYD \$503. 778 Project Management Fee – Interconnec						\$1,562.80
767 Restencil Power and tag cables Per 1-4 feeds NRFY6 \$107. 768 Power Records Update Per element NRFY7 \$355. 769 Vendor Engineering Per Space Reassignment job NRFY8 \$711. 770 Power Fuse Reductions on Power Board 100AMP A&B feeds & above NRFY9 \$490. 771 Restencil Power and tag cables Per 1-4 feeds NRFYA \$107. 772 Power Records Update Per element NRFYB \$355. 773 Vendor Engineering Per Space Reassignment job NRFYC \$711. 774 Project Management Fee Interconnection Per Request NRFYD \$503. 778 Project Management Fee Interconnection Cable Reduction Per Request NRFYE \$2,441. 779 Remove VF/DSO Cable Per linear foot NRFYF \$2. 780 Remove DS1 Cable Per linear foot NRFYF \$4. 781 Remove DS3 Cable (Coax) Per linear foot NRFYH \$3. 782 Remove Fiber Cables						
768 Power Records Update Per element NRFY7 \$355. 769 Vendor Engineering Per Space Reassignment job NRFY8 \$711. 770 Power Fuse Reductions on Power Board 100AMP A&B feeds & above NRFY9 \$490. 771 Restencil Power and tag cables Per 1-4 feeds NRFYA \$107. 772 Power Records Update Per element NRFYB \$355. 773 Vendor Engineering Per Space Reassignment job NRFYC \$711. 774 Tropication Fee Per Space Reassignment job NRFYC \$711. 775 RATES AND CHARGES FOR NRFYC \$711. 776 INTERCONNECTION TERMINATION REDUCTION NRFYD \$503. 778 Project Management Fee – Interconnection Cable Reduction Per Request NRFYD \$2.441. 779 Remove VF/DSO Cable Per linear foot NRFYF \$2. 780 Remove DS1 Cable Per linear foot NRFYG \$4. 781 Remove DS3 Cable (Coax) Per linear foot NRFYJ		. ,				
769 Vendor Engineering Per Space Reassignment job NRFY8 \$711. 770 Power Fuse Reductions on Power Board 100AMP A&B feeds & above NRFY9 \$490. 771 Restencil Power and tag cables Per 1-4 feeds NRFYA \$107. 772 Power Records Update Per element NRFYB \$355. 773 Vendor Engineering Per Space Reassignment job NRFYC \$711. 774 ***						\$355.94
770 Power Fuse Reductions on Power Board 100AMP A&B feeds & above NRFY9 \$490. 771 Restencil Power and tag cables Per 1-4 feeds NRFYA \$107. 772 Power Records Update Per element NRFYB \$355. 773 Vendor Engineering Per Space Reassignment job NRFYC \$711. 774 RATES AND CHARGES FOR INTERCONNECTION TERMINATION REDUCTION NRFYD \$503. 778 Application Fee Per Request NRFYD \$503. 778 Project Management Fee – Interconnection Cable Reduction Per Request NRFYE \$2,441. 779 Remove VF/DSO Cable Per linear foot NRFYF \$2. 780 Remove DS1 Cable Per linear foot NRFYG \$4. 781 Remove DS3 Cable (Coax) Per linear foot NRFYH \$3. 782 Remove Fiber Cables Per linear foot NRFYJ \$14.						\$711.88
771 Restencil Power and tag cables Per 1-4 feeds NRFYA \$107. 772 Power Records Update Per element NRFYB \$355. 773 Vendor Engineering Per Space Reassignment job NRFYC \$711. 774 RATES AND CHARGES FOR INTERCONNECTION TERMINATION REDUCTION NRFYD \$503. 778 Application Fee Per Request NRFYD \$503. 778 Project Management Fee – Interconnection Cable Reduction Per Request NRFYE \$2,441. 779 Remove VF/DSO Cable Per linear foot NRFYF \$2. 780 Remove DS1 Cable Per linear foot NRFYG \$4. 781 Remove DS3 Cable (Coax) Per linear foot NRFYH \$3. 782 Remove Fiber Cables Per linear foot NRFYJ \$14.						\$490.4
773 Vendor Engineering Per Space Reassignment job NRFYC \$711. 774 RATES AND CHARGES FOR		Restencil Power and tag cables	Per 1-4 feeds			\$107.28
774 RATES AND CHARGES FOR		'				\$355.94
776 INTERCONNECTION TERMINATION REDUCTION Per Request NRFYD \$503. 778 Application Fee Per Request NRFYE \$2,441. 779 Remove VF/DS0 Cable Per linear foot NRFYF \$2. 780 Remove DS1 Cable Per linear foot NRFYG \$4. 781 Remove DS3 Cable (Coax) Per linear foot NRFYH \$3. 782 Remove Fiber Cables Per linear foot NRFYJ \$14.		Vendor Engineering	Per Space Reassignment job	NRFYC		\$711.88
776 INTERCONNECTION TERMINATION REDUCTION Per Request NRFYD \$503. 778 Application Fee Per Request NRFYE \$2,441. 779 Remove VF/DS0 Cable Per linear foot NRFYF \$2. 780 Remove DS1 Cable Per linear foot NRFYG \$4. 781 Remove DS3 Cable (Coax) Per linear foot NRFYH \$3. 782 Remove Fiber Cables Per linear foot NRFYJ \$14.		RATES AND CHARGES FOR				
777Application FeePer RequestNRFYD\$503.778Project Management Fee – Interconnection Cable ReductionPer RequestNRFYE\$2,441.779Remove VF/DS0 CablePer linear footNRFYF\$2.780Remove DS1 CablePer linear footNRFYG\$4.781Remove DS3 Cable (Coax)Per linear footNRFYH\$3.782Remove Fiber CablesPer linear footNRFYJ\$14.						
779 Remove VF/DS0 Cable Per linear foot NRFYF \$2. 780 Remove DS1 Cable Per linear foot NRFYG \$4. 781 Remove DS3 Cable (Coax) Per linear foot NRFYH \$3. 782 Remove Fiber Cables Per linear foot NRFYJ \$14.		11				\$503.95
780Remove DS1 CablePer linear footNRFYG\$4.781Remove DS3 Cable (Coax)Per linear footNRFYH\$3.782Remove Fiber CablesPer linear footNRFYJ\$14.			·			\$2,441.33
781 Remove DS3 Cable (Coax) Per linear foot NRFYH \$3. 782 Remove Fiber Cables Per linear foot NRFYJ \$14.						\$2.60
782 Remove Fiber Cables Per linear foot NRFYJ \$14.						\$4.89
						\$3.57
ANY INDUCTION INDUCTION INDUCTION INDUCTION INDUCTION		Remove Fiber Cables Remove Fiber Jumpers	Per linear foot Per linear foot	NRFYJ NRFYK		\$14.43 \$18.79

Į,	WISCONSIN			AT&T Recurring	AT&T Nor	Recurring
Line	WIGGONGIN		USOC	Monthly	Initial	Additional
_	NETWORK ELEMENTS			oy	n need	/ tadition ta
_	Loops					
3	2-Wire Analog - Rura	I (Access Area C)	U2HXC	\$ 16.02	See NRC F	Prices Below
4		urban (Access Area B)	U2HXB	\$ 13.33		Prices Below
5	2-Wire Analog - Metr	,	U2HXA	\$ 11.69		Prices Below
6		Analog DID/Reverse Battery - Rural (Access Area C)	U2WXC	\$ 17.34		Prices Below
7		Analog DID/Reverse Battery - Suburban (Access Area B)	U2WXB	\$ 14.44		Prices Below
8		Analog DID/Reverse Battery - Metro (Access Area A)	U2WXA	\$ 12.26		Prices Below
9		PBX - Rural (Access Area C) PBX - Suburban (Access Area B)	U2JXC U2JXB	\$ 17.34 \$ 14.44		Prices Below Prices Below
11		PBX - Suburban (Access Area B) PBX - Metro (Access Area A)	U2JXB	\$ 12.26		Prices Below
12		- Rural (Access Area C)	U2CXC	\$ 17.73		Prices Below
13		- Suburban (Access Area B)	U2CXB	\$ 14.80		Prices Below
14		- Metro (Access Area A)	U2CXA	\$ 12.55		Prices Below
15	2-Wire EKL - Rural (/	,	U2KXC	\$ 21.17		Prices Below
16	2-Wire EKL - Suburb	,	U2KXB	\$ 17.99		Prices Below
17	2-Wire EKL - Metro (Access Area A)	U2KXA	\$ 15.08	See NRC F	Prices Below
18	Conditioning for dB	Loss				
19	4-Wire Analog - Rura	I (Access Area C)	U4HXC	\$ 38.61	See NRC F	Prices Below
20	4-Wire Analog - Subi	urban (Access Area B)	U4HXB	\$ 32.52	See NRC F	Prices Below
21	4-Wire Analog - Metr	o (Access Area A)	U4HXA	\$ 27.37	See NRC F	Prices Below
22	2-Wire Digital - Rural	()	U2QXC	\$ 21.99		Prices Below
23	•	rban (Access Area B)	U2QXB	\$ 18.39		Prices Below
24	2-Wire Digital - Metro	,	U2QXA	\$ 15.55	See NRC I	Prices Below
25	Service Coord. Fee p	***		\$ 1.77		
26	DS1 Loop - Rural (Ad	,	4U1XC	\$ 52.82		Prices Below
27	DS1 Loop - Suburba	,	4U1XB	\$ 54.41		Prices Below
28	DS1 Loop - Metro (A	,	4U1XA	\$ 45.11		Prices Below
29	DS3 Loop - Rural (Ad	,	U4D3C	\$ 545.69		Prices Below
30	DS3 Loop - Suburba		U4D3B	\$ 528.88 \$ 438.33		Prices Below
31 32	DS3 Loop - Metro (A	ccess Area A)	U4D3A	\$ 438.33	See NRC I	Prices Below
	DSL Capable Loops 2-Wire xDSL Loop					
35		PSD #1 - 2-Wire xDSL Loop Access Area C- Rural	2SLA3	\$ 13.33	See NRC F	Prices Below
36		PSD #1 - 2-Wire xDSL Loop Access Area B- Suburban	2SLA2	\$ 12.33	See NRC F	Prices Below
37		PSD #1 - 2-Wire xDSL Loop Access Area A- Metro	2SLA1	\$ 11.85	See NRC F	Prices Below
38						
39		PSD #2 - 2-Wire xDSL Loop Access Area C- Rural	2SLC3	\$ 13.33		Prices Below
40		PSD #2 - 2-Wire xDSL Loop Access Area B- Suburban	2SLC2	\$ 12.33		Prices Below
41		PSD #2 - 2-Wire xDSL Loop Access Area A- Metro	2SLC1	\$ 11.85	See NRC F	Prices Below
42						
43		PSD #3 - 2-Wire xDSL Loop Access Area C- Rural	2SLB3	\$ 13.33		Prices Below
44		PSD #3 - 2-Wire xDSL Loop Access Area B- Suburban	2SLB2	\$ 12.33		Prices Below
45		PSD #3 - 2-Wire xDSL Loop Access Area A- Metro	2SLB1	\$ 11.85	See NRC I	Prices Below
46 47		DCD #4 - 2 Wire vDCL Loop Access Area C. Burel	0CI D0	¢ 40.00	Coo NDC I	Prices Below
48		PSD #4 - 2-Wire xDSL Loop Access Area C- Rural PSD #4 - 2-Wire xDSL Loop Access Area B- Suburban	2SLD3 2SLD2	\$ 13.33 \$ 12.33		Prices Below
49		PSD #4 - 2-Wire xDSL Loop Access Area B- Subtribati	2SLD2 2SLD1	\$ 11.85		Prices Below
50		1 OD #4 - 2-WIIC ADOL LOOP ACCESS AICE A- WICHO	ZOLDT	Ψ 11.03	OCC IVICO I	TICCS DCIOW
51		PSD #5 - 2-Wire xDSL Loop Access Area C- Rural	UWRA3	\$ 13.33	See NRC F	Prices Below
52		PSD #5 - 2-Wire xDSL Loop Access Area B- Suburban	UWRA2	\$ 12.33		Prices Below
53		PSD #5 - 2-Wire xDSL Loop Access Area A- Metro	UWRA1	\$ 11.85		Prices Below
54		4		130		
55		PSD #7 - 2-Wire xDSL Loop Access Area C- Rural	2SLF3	\$ 13.33	See NRC F	Prices Below
56		PSD #7 - 2-Wire xDSL Loop Access Area B- Suburban	2SLF2	\$ 12.33		Prices Below
57		PSD #7 - 2-Wire xDSL Loop Access Area A- Metro	2SLF1	\$ 11.85		Prices Below
58	4-Wire xDSL Loop					
59		PSD #3 - 4-Wire xDSL Loop Access Area C- Rural	4SL13	\$ 24.53	See NRC	orices below
60		PSD #3 - 4-Wire xDSL Loop Access Area B- Suburban	4SL12	\$ 22.42		orices below
61		PSD #3 - 4-Wire xDSL Loop Access Area A- Metro	4SL11	\$ 21.25	See NRC	orices below
62		-				
_	IDSL Capable Loop					
64	IDSL Loop Access A		UY5FC	\$ 21.99		Prices Below
65	IDSL Loop Access A		UY5FB	\$ 18.39		Prices Below
66	IDSL Loop Access A	rea A - Metro	UY5FA	\$ 15.55	See NRC I	Prices Below
67	10 00 00 0			 		
68	Loop Qualification Pr		NDOOL	A1/A	0 0 10	h1/A
69		Loop Qualification Process - Mechanized	NR98U	N/A	\$ 0.10	N/A
70		Loop Qualification Process - Manual	NRBXU	N/A	\$ 26.12	N/A
71	DOL O	tions + 10VFT and + 17 EVFT*				
72 73	DOL Conditioning Op	tions - >12KFT and < 17.5KFT* Removal of Repeater Options	NRBXV	N/A	\$ 149.01	N/A
73 74		Removal of Repeater Options Removal Bridged Tap Option	NRBXV	N/A N/A	\$ 149.01 \$ 720.01	N/A N/A
		Removal of Load Coil	NRBXV	N/A N/A	\$ 691.82	N/A N/A
_		INCINOVAL UL LUAU CUII	ININDAL	IN/A	ψ 091.02	IN/A
75 76		tions - >17.5KFT in addition to the rates for > 12KFT and < 17.5KFT*				

			ı			
	WISC	CONSIN	11000	AT&T Recurring		Recurring
Line			USOC	Monthly	Initial	Additional
78		Removal Bridged Tap Option	NRBNK	N/A	\$ 344.90	N/A
79		Removal of Load Coil	NRBNJ	N/A	\$ 582.38	N/A
80 81	Domo	oval of All as NON Evensive Pridged Top (DART), MMD*				
82	Remo	oval of All or NON-Excessive Bridged Tap (RABT) - MMP*	NRMRJ	NI/A	r 220.66	
83		Removal of non-excessive bridged tap DSL loops >0Kft. And <17.5Kft. Removal of All Bridged Tap DSL Loops 12Kft. To 17.5Kft.	NRMRP	N/A N/A	\$ 230.66 \$ 597.00	
03		Removal of non-excessive bridged tap DSL loops >17.5Kft DSL Loops - per	INKIVIKP	IN/A	\$ 597.00	
84		element incremental	NRMRS	N/A	\$ 230.66	
85		Removal of All Bridged Tap DSL loops >17.5KFt per element incremental	NRMRM	N/A	\$ 230.66	
86		Tromoval of All Bridged Tap Boe 100p0 > 17.014 t. per dismontribution	TATAWITAWI	14/71	Ψ 200.00	
87	* IN V	Visconsin only, if CLEC has incorporated the UNE Loop rates from PSCW Docket 6720-TI-187 into this	Agreement, the r	on-recurring condition	ning rates for	
88		consin set forth herein above shall be eliminated and AT&T Wisconsin shall cease to bill and collect for		J	J	
89						
90	Loop	Non-Recurring Charges				
91		Bus Service Order - Establish	SEPUP		\$ 0.07	
92		Bus Service Order - Establish - Disconnect	NR9OE		\$ 0.04	
93		Bus Service Order - Add/Change	REAH9		\$ 0.07	
94		Bus Line Connection - Stand alone UNE loop	SEPUC		\$ 30.64	
95		Bus Line Connection - Stand alone UNE loop - Disconnect	NR9OG		\$ 3.86	
96		Bus Line Connection Add/Change	REAH5		\$ 30.64	
97		Bus Record Work Only	NR9UP		\$ 0.04	
98		Res Service Order - Establish	SEPUP		\$ 0.07	
99		Res Service Order - Establish - Disconnect	NR9OE		\$ 0.04	
100		Res Service Order - Add/Change	REAH9		\$ 0.07	
101		Res Line Connection	SEPUC		\$ 30.64	
102		Res Line Connection - Disconnect	NR9OG		\$ 3.86	
103		Res Line Connection Add/Change Res Record Work Only	REAH5 NR9UP		\$ 30.64 \$ 0.04	
104		Service Order - Establish - Interim Rate per Second Interim Order - 2 Wire digital Disconnect	NKCQM		\$ 0.04	
105		Line Connection per termination - DSO/Digital Disconnect	NKCQM		\$ 0.04	
107		Line Connection per termination - D3O/Digital Disconnect	INCON		\$ 3.00	
107	DS1 I	Loop Non-Recurring Charges				
109		Administrative Charge - per order	NR9OR		\$ 138.62	
110		Administrative Charge - per order - Disconnect	NR9OT		\$ 55.72	
111		Design & Central Office Connection Charge - per circuit	NR9OU		\$ 433.60	
112		Design & Central Office Connection Charge - per circuit - Disconnect	NR9OV		\$ 81.11	
113		Customer Connection Charge per Termination	NR9OW		\$ 179.90	
114						
115	DS3 I	Loop Non-Recurring Charges				
116		Administrative Charge - per order	NR9OY	N/A	\$ 83.66	N/A
117		Administrative Charge - Disconnect Order	NR9OZ	N/A	\$ 39.93	
118		Design & Central Office Connection Charge, per circuit	NR9O1	N/A	\$ 587.70	N/A
119		Design & Central Office Connection Charge, per circuit - Disconnect	NR9O2	N/A	\$ 82.92	
120		Customer Connection Charge per Termination	NR9O3	N/A	\$ 197.18	N/A
121						
122		<u>LOOPS</u>				
123		ECS to SAI sub-loop				
124		2 Wire Analog - area A	PENDING	\$ 1.28		orices below
125	\square	2 Wire Analog - area B	PENDING	\$ 1.20		orices below
126	\vdash	2 Wire Analog - area C	PENDING	\$ 1.16		orices below
127		4 Wire Analog - area A	PENDING	\$ 2.55		orices below
128 129		4 Wire Analog - area B	PENDING PENDING	\$ 2.37		orices below
130		4 Wire Analog - area C 2 Wire DSL Compatible - area A	PENDING	\$ 2.29 \$ 1.28		orices below orices below
130		2 Wire DSL Compatible - area A 2 Wire DSL Compatible - area B	PENDING	\$ 1.28		orices below
131	\vdash	2 Wire DSL Compatible - area B 2 Wire DSL Compatible - area C	PENDING	\$ 1.20		orices below
133		4 Wire DSL Compatible - area A	PENDING	\$ 2.55		orices below
134		4 Wire DSL Compatible - area B	PENDING	\$ 2.37		orices below
135		4 Wire DSL Compatible - area C	PENDING	\$ 2.29		orices below
136	\vdash	ECS to Terminal sub-loop	. 2112/110	- 2.29	555 1110	
137		2 Wire Analog - area A	PENDING	\$ 5.05	See NRC i	orices below
138		2 Wire Analog - area B	PENDING	\$ 6.05		orices below
139		2 Wire Analog - area C	PENDING	\$ 9.79		orices below
140		4 Wire Analog - area A	PENDING	\$ 10.09		orices below
141		4 Wire Analog - area B	PENDING	\$ 12.05	See NRC	orices below
142		4 Wire Analog - area C	PENDING	\$ 19.54		orices below
143		2 Wire DSL Compatible - area A	PENDING	\$ 5.05	See NRC	orices below
144		2 Wire DSL Compatible - area B	PENDING	\$ 6.05		orices below
145		2 Wire DSL Compatible - area C	PENDING	\$ 9.79		orices below
146		4 Wire DSL Compatible - area A	PENDING	\$ 10.09	See NRC	orices below
147		4 Wire DSL Compatible - area B	PENDING	\$ 12.05		orices below
148		4 Wire DSL Compatible - area C	PENDING	\$ 19.54	See NRC	orices below
149		ECS to NID sub-loop				
150		2 Wire Analog - area A	PENDING	\$ 5.80		orices below
151		2 Wire Analog - area B	PENDING	\$ 6.81		orices below
152		2 Wire Analog - area C	PENDING	\$ 10.62		orices below
153		4 Wire Analog - area A	PENDING	\$ 11.56	See NDC	orices below

	wisc	CONSIN			AT&T Recurring	AT&T Non Recurring
Line	WISC	JONSIN		USOC	Monthly	Initial Additional
154			4 Wire Analog - area B	PENDING	\$ 13.56	See NRC prices below
155			4 Wire Analog - area C	PENDING	\$ 21.22	See NRC prices below
156			2 Wire DSL Compatible - area A	PENDING	\$ 5.80	See NRC prices below
157			2 Wire DSL Compatible - area B	PENDING	\$ 6.81	See NRC prices below
158			2 Wire DSL Compatible - area C	PENDING	\$ 10.62	See NRC prices below
159			4 Wire DSL Compatible - area A	PENDING	\$ 11.56	See NRC prices below
160			4 Wire DSL Compatible - area B	PENDING	\$ 13.56 \$ 21.22	See NRC prices below See NRC prices below
161 162		SAI to Terminal sub	4 Wire DSL Compatible - area C	PENDING	\$ 21.22	See NRC prices below
163		SAI to Terminal Sub	2 Wire Analog - area A	PENDING	\$ 4.88	See NRC prices below
164			2 Wire Analog - area B	PENDING	\$ 5.83	See NRC prices below
165			2 Wire Analog - area C	PENDING	\$ 9.66	See NRC prices below
166			4 Wire Analog - area A	PENDING	\$ 9.75	See NRC prices below
167			4 Wire Analog - area B	PENDING	\$ 11.66	See NRC prices below
168			4 Wire Analog - area C	PENDING	\$ 19.29	See NRC prices below
169			2 Wire DSL Compatible - area A	PENDING	\$ 4.88	See NRC prices below
170			2 Wire DSL Compatible - area B	PENDING	\$ 5.83	See NRC prices below
171 172			2 Wire DSL Compatible - area C 4 Wire DSL Compatible - area A	PENDING PENDING	\$ 9.66 \$ 9.75	See NRC prices below See NRC prices below
173			4 Wire DSL Compatible - area B	PENDING	\$ 9.75	See NRC prices below
174			4 Wire DSL Compatible - area C	PENDING	\$ 19.29	See NRC prices below
175		SAI to NID sub-loop	,		. 10.20	
176			2 Wire Analog - area A	PENDING	\$ 5.61	See NRC prices below
177			2 Wire Analog - area B	PENDING	\$ 6.61	See NRC prices below
178			2 Wire Analog - area C	PENDING	\$ 10.49	See NRC prices below
179			4 Wire Analog - area A	PENDING	\$ 11.22	See NRC prices below
180			4 Wire Analog - area B	PENDING	\$ 13.16	See NRC prices below
181			4 Wire Analog - area C	PENDING	\$ 20.97	See NRC prices below
182 183			2 Wire DSL Compatible - area A 2 Wire DSL Compatible - area B	PENDING PENDING	\$ 5.61 \$ 6.61	See NRC prices below See NRC prices below
184			2 Wire DSL Compatible - area C	PENDING	\$ 10.49	See NRC prices below
185			4 Wire DSL Compatible - area A	PENDING	\$ 11.22	See NRC prices below
186			4 Wire DSL Compatible - area B	PENDING	\$ 13.16	See NRC prices below
187			4 Wire DSL Compatible - area C	PENDING	\$ 20.97	See NRC prices below
188		Terminal to NID sub	-loop			
189			2 Wire Analog - area A	PENDING	\$ 1.14	See NRC prices below
190			2 Wire Analog - area B	PENDING	\$ 1.15	See NRC prices below
191			2 Wire Analog - area C	PENDING	\$ 1.23	See NRC prices below
192			4 Wire Analog - area A	PENDING	\$ 2.25	See NRC prices below See NRC prices below
193 194			4 Wire Analog - area B 4 Wire Analog - area C	PENDING PENDING	\$ 2.30 \$ 2.47	See NRC prices below
195			2 Wire DSL Compatible - area A	PENDING	\$ 1.14	See NRC prices below
196			2 Wire DSL Compatible - area B	PENDING	\$ 1.15	See NRC prices below
197			2 Wire DSL Compatible - area C	PENDING	\$ 1.23	See NRC prices below
198			4 Wire DSL Compatible - area A	PENDING	\$ 2.25	See NRC prices below
199			4 Wire DSL Compatible - area B	PENDING	\$ 2.30	See NRC prices below
200			4 Wire DSL Compatible - area C	PENDING	\$ 2.47	See NRC prices below
201		NID sub-loop eleme				
202			2 Wire Analog - area A	PENDING	TBD	See NRC prices below
203			2 Wire Analog - area B 2 Wire Analog - area C	PENDING PENDING	TBD TBD	See NRC prices below See NRC prices below
204			2 Wire Analog - area C 4 Wire Analog - area A	PENDING	TBD	See NRC prices below
206			4 Wire Analog - area B	PENDING	TBD	See NRC prices below
207			4 Wire Analog - area C	PENDING	TBD	See NRC prices below
208			2 Wire DSL - area A	PENDING	TBD	See NRC prices below
209			2 Wire DSL - area B	PENDING	TBD	See NRC prices below
210			2 Wire DSL - area C	PENDING	TBD	See NRC prices below
211			4 Wire DSL - area A	PENDING	TBD	See NRC prices below
212			4 Wire DSL - area B	PENDING	TBD	See NRC prices below
213			4 Wire DSL - area C	PENDING	TBD	See NRC prices below
214 215			2 Wire ISDN Compatible - area A	PENDING	TBD TBD	See NRC prices below See NRC prices below
215			2 Wire ISDN Compatible - area B 2 Wire ISDN Compatible - area C	PENDING PENDING	TBD	See NRC prices below
217			4 Wire DS1 Compatible - area A	PENDING	TBD	See NRC prices below
218			4 Wire DS1 Compatible - area B	PENDING	TBD	See NRC prices below
219			4 Wire DS1 Compatible - area C	PENDING	TBD	See NRC prices below
220			DS3 compatible subloop - area A	PENDING	TBD	See NRC prices below
221			DS3 compatible subloop - area B	PENDING	TBD	See NRC prices below
222			DS3 compatible subloop - area C	PENDING	TBD	See NRC prices below
223		Sub-Loop Non-Recu				
224			2-Wire Analog Sub-Loop	PENDING		\$ 137.70
			2-Wire Analog Sub-Loop - Disconnect	PENDING		\$ 52.99
225			4-Wire Analog Sub-Loop	PENDING		\$ 138.64
225 226			4 Wire Angled Sub Lean Disconnect	DENIDING		¢ 52.00
225 226 227			4-Wire Analog Sub-Loop - Disconnect	PENDING PENDING		\$ 52.99 \$ 148.38
225 226			4-Wire Analog Sub-Loop - Disconnect 2-Wire xDSL Digital Sub-Loop 2-Wire xDSL Digital Sub-Loop - Disconnect	PENDING PENDING PENDING		\$ 52.99 \$ 148.38 \$ 52.98

		- ANDIN				4	_
Line	WISC	ONSIN		USOC	AT&T Recurring Monthly	AT&T Non Initial	Recurring Additional
231			4-Wire xDSL Digital Sub-Loop - Disconnect	PENDING	Monthly	\$ 53.24	Additional
232			2-Wire ISDN Digital Sub-Loop	PENDING		\$ 176.96	
233			2-Wire ISDN Digital Sub-Loop - Disconnect	PENDING		\$ 52.98	
234			4-Wire DS1 Digital Sub-Loop	PENDING		\$ 346.37	
235			4-Wire DS1 Digital Sub-Loop - Disconnect	PENDING		\$ 78.59	
236		Service Order Char	ge Establish, per occasion	PENDING		\$ 0.07	
238			Establish, per occasion - Disconnect	PENDING		\$ 0.04	
239			Add or change, per occasion	PENDING		\$ 0.07	
240			Record Work Only	PENDING		\$ 0.04	
241		Line Connection Ch		DENIBINO		• • • • • • • • • • • • • • • • • • • •	
242			per occasion - Disconnect	PENDING PENDING		\$ 30.64 \$ 3.86	
244			per occasion - disconnect	FENDING		φ 3.00	
	LST						
246			fer (LST) performed on CODSLAM Loop	URCLD	N/A	\$ 160.08	
247		Line & Station Trans	fer (LST) performed on CODSLAM Loop	URCLB	N/A	\$ 141.25	
248 249	LNP						
250		Number Portability		NSR	\$0.00		
251					70.00		
252		s Connects					
253		2-Wire		CXCT2	\$ 0.19	N/A	N/A
254		4-Wire DS1/LT1		CXCT4 CXCDX	\$ 0.38 \$ 0.52	N/A N/A	N/A
255 256		DS1/LT1 DS3/LT3		CXCDX	\$ 0.52	N/A N/A	N/A N/A
257		DS3 C.O. Cross-Cor	nnect to Collocation	CXCBX	\$ 25.89	14/73	14/74
258							
	_	cated Transport					
260		Interoffice Transpo		07.11.11			
261 262		DS1	Interoffice Mileage Termination - Per Point of Termination - All Zones Interoffice Mileage - Per Mile - All Zones	CZ4X1-X3 1YZX1-X3	\$ 18.49 \$ 2.19		
263		DS3	Interoffice Mileage Termination - Per Point of Termination - All Zones	CZ4W1-W3	\$ 191.33		
264		D03	Interoffice Mileage - Per Mile - All Zones	1YZB1-B3	\$ 33.29		
265					· · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · ·		
266		<u>plexing</u>					
267		DS1 to Voice Grade		QMVX1-X3	\$ 342.91		
268		DS3 to DS1		QM3X1-X3	\$ 473.51		
269	Dedic	cated Transport Cro	ss Connects				
271		DS1	- Commons	CXCDX	\$ 0.52		
272		DS3		CXCEX	\$ 0.96		
273							
274 275		Dark Fiber Interoffic	Dark Fiber Interoffice Termination (Per Termination per Fiber)	ULYCX	¢ 20.44		
276			Dark Fiber Interoffice Termination (Per Termination per Fiber) Dark Fiber Interoffice Mileage (Per Fiber per Foot)	ULNCF	\$ 30.41 \$ 0.003315		
277			Dark Fiber Interoffice Cross Connect (Per Termination per Fiber)	UKCJX	\$ 2.69		
278		Inquiry (Per Reques	, , ,				
279			Dark Fiber Interoffice Transport - NRC	NR9D6		\$ 284.17	
280		FIRM ORDER (Per I					
281 282			Administrative per Order Connect	NRB51		\$ 10.97	
282			Disconnect	NRB51 N49H2		\$ 10.97 \$ 12.73	
284			Dark Fiber Interoffice Transport - NRC			, 12.70	
285			Connect	NRB54		\$ 411.80	
286			Disconnect	NR9H5		\$ 106.10	
287	Desi	noted Transmant C	ional Factures & Functions				
288		DS1	ional Features & Functions Clear Channel Capability - Per 1.544 Mbps Circuit Arranged	CLYX1-X3	N/A	\$ 271.14	
290		DO1	Clear Channel Capability - Per 1.544 Mbps Circuit Arranged Clear Channel Capability - Per 1.544 Mbps Circuit Arranged - Disconnect	PENDING	14//\	\$ 63.91	
291						50.01	
		<u> </u>	allation & Rearrangement Charges				-
293		DS1	Administration Charge - Per Order	ORCMX	N/A	\$ 93.93	N/A
294 295			Administrative Charge - Per Disconnect Order	TBD	N/A	\$ 51.45 \$ 458.47	N/A
295			Design & Central Office Connection Charge - Per Circuit Design & Central Office Connection Charge Disconnect - Per Circuit	NRBCL TBD	N/A N/A	\$ 458.47 \$ 82.00	IN/A
297			Carrier Connection Charge - Per Order	NRBBL	N/A	\$ 181.97	N/A
298		DS3	Administration Charge - Per Order	ORCMX	N/A	\$ 88.25	N/A
299			Administrative Charge - Per Disconnect Order	TBD	N/A	\$ 54.50	•
300			Design & Central Office Connection Charge - Per Circuit	NRBCL	N/A	\$ 629.55	N/A
301			Design & Central Office Connection Charge Disconnect - Per Circuit	TBD	N/A	\$ 89.31	N/A
302			Carrier Connection Charge - Per Order	NRBBL	N/A	\$ 197.18	N/A
	Routi	ine Modifications					
305			s of Existing Facilities Charge	N3RUE	N/A	ICB	N/A
	_			1			
306							

	wisc	CONSIN			AT&T Recurring	AT&T Nor	Recurring
Line				USOC	Monthly	Initial	Additional
308					Monany	ii ii ii ii	, idditional
309							
	отн	ED.					
310 311	UIRI	<u>EK</u>					
		Discrete se A seiste se se					
312		Directory Assistance					
313			Facility-based DA	00511			
314			Directory Assistance, per call	OPEN	\$ 0.40	N/A	N/A
315			National Directory Assistance (NDA), per call	OPEN	\$ 0.65		
316			Reverse Directory Assistance (RDA), per call	OPEN	\$ 0.65		
317			Business Category Search (BCS) / if applicable, per call	OPEN	\$ 0.65		
318			Directory Assistance Call Completion (DACC)	OPEN	\$ 0.15	N/A	N/A
319							
320			Branding - Other - Initial/Subsequent Load	OPEN		\$ 1,800.00	\$ 1,800.00
321			- per call	OPEN	\$ 0.03		
322							
323			Branding - Facility Based - Initial/Subsequent Load				
324			- Branding, per trunk group	OPEN	N/A	\$ 800.00	\$ 800.00
325							
326			Rate Reference - Initial Load	OPEN	N/A	\$ 5,000.00	N/A
327			Rate Reference - Subsequent Load	OPEN	N/A	N/A	\$ 1,500.00
328							
329			Operator Services				
330							
331			Fully Automated Call Processing, per call	OPEN	\$ 0.15	N/A	N/A
332			Operator Assisted Call Processing - All Types (Including Busy Line Verify [BLV]				
333			and BLV/Emergency Interrupt [BLV/I]), per work second	OPEN	\$ 0.03	N/A	N/A
334			3. 3. 4. 4. 4. 4. 4. 4. 4. 4. 4. 4. 4. 4. 4.		*		
335		DA Listings					
336		DA Listing License					
		3					
337			Option #1 Full File (all states inclusive) Non-Billable Release (no query charges)				
338			- per listing for initial load	OPEN	N/A	\$ 0.040	N/A
339			- per listing for subsequent updates	OPEN	N/A	\$ 0.060	N/A
340			Option #2 Full File (all states inclusive) Billable Release	OI LIV	19/73	ψ 0.000	19/73
341			- per listing for initial load	OPEN	N/A	\$ 0.020	N/A
342				OPEN	N/A	\$ 0.030	N/A
343			- per listing for subsequent updates - per usage/query	OPEN	N/A N/A	\$ 0.030	N/A N/A
343				OPEN	IN/A	\$ 0.020	IV/A
			Option #3 Pick & Choose (by state) Non-billable Release (no query charges)	ODEN	NI/A	. 0.050	NI/A
345			- per listing for initial load	OPEN	N/A	\$ 0.050	N/A
346			- per listing for subsequent updates	OPEN	N/A	\$ 0.060	N/A
347			Option #4 Pick & Choose (by state) Billable Release				
348			- per listing for initial load	OPEN	N/A	\$ 0.020	N/A
349			- per listing for subsequent updates	OPEN	N/A	\$ 0.030	N/A
350			- per usage/query	OPEN	N/A	\$ 0.020	N/A
351							
352		Operator Services					
353			National Directory Assistance (NDA), per call	OPEN	\$ 0.65	N/A	
354			Reverse Directory Assistance (RDA), per call	OPEN	\$ 0.65	N/A	
355			Business Category Search (BCS) / if applicable, per call	OPEN	\$ 0.65	N/A	
356			Directory Assistance Call Completion (DACC)	OPEN	\$ 0.15		
357			Fully Automated Call Processing, per occurrence	OPEN	\$ 0.15	N/A	N/A
358			Operator Assisted Call Processing, per work second	OPEN	\$ 0.03	N/A	N/A
359							
360			Branding - Other - Initial/Subsequent Load	OPEN		\$ 1,800.00	
361			- per call	OPEN	\$ 0.03		
362							
363			Branding - Facility Based - Initial/Subsequent Load				
364			- per trunk group	OPEN	N/A	\$ 800.00	N/A
365							
366			Operator Services - Rate Reference - Initial Load	OPEN	N/A	\$ 5,000.00	N/A
367			Operator Services - Rate Reference - Subsequent Load	OPEN	N/A	\$ 1,500.00	N/A
368							
369		Ancillary Message B	illing Compensation (Per Message)	OPEN	\$ 0.03	N/A	N/A
370							
371		Non Intercompany S	ettlement (NICS) Billing Charge (Per Message)	Not Applicable	\$ 0.05		
372							
373		Structure Access - P	oles & Ducts		Annually		
374			Poles (\$/attachment/yr.)* ##		\$ 2.50		
375			Per Foot Conduit Occupancy Fees ##		. 2.00		
376			Full Duct (\$/ft/yr.)		\$ 0.96		
377			Half Duct (\$/ft/yr)		\$ 0.48		
378			Trail Duot (writeys)		ψ 0.40		
379			Application fee	OPEN		\$ 200.00	
380			Application ide	OPEN		ψ ∠00.00	
			Unauthorized Attachment Foo			\$500 par D-1-	
381			Unauthorized Attachment Fee	 		\$500 per Pole	Polo
382			Unauthorized Occupancy Fee	 		\$50 per Conduit	rule
383						1	

	wise	CONSIN		AT&T Recurring	AT&T Non	Recurring
Line	WISC	CONSIN	USOC	Monthly	Initial	Additional
384		* For (1) each one foot of usable space, or fraction thereof, occupied and (2) each	0300	Worthing	iiiiiai	Additional
		additional one foot of space, or fraction thereof, rendered unusable by the attachment's				
385		presence.				
386		## Note: All pole and conduit license fees are for a period of one year from January 1				
387		thru December 31, effective January 1, 2005 and billable semi-annually in advance in January and July of each year.				
000		New rates will be communicated to CLEC no later than November 1st for the succeeding				
388		year.				
389						
390		Emergency Number Service Access				
391 392		911 Selective Router Interconnection - Digital DS1 Interface		\$ 333.02	e 1 221 F0	
393		- Digital DS1 interface - Each DS0 installed	OPEN	\$ 333.02 N/A	\$ 1,231.58 \$ 642.28	
394		- Analog Channel Interface	EVG9X	\$ 26.29	\$ 737.59	
395		ANI/ALI/SR and Database Management	21001	20.20	Ţ 101.00	
396		- Per 100 records, rounded up to nearest 100	9S89X	\$ 3.75	\$ 642.78	
397		- Access Routing File (CD-ROM)	OPEN	\$ 23.39		
398		911 Selective Router Switch Administration				
399		- Per Selective Router	OPEN	\$ 6.05	\$ 2,318.07	
400 401		Daily Usage Feed (DUF), per message	USAGE	\$ 0.000531		
401		Daily Osage Feed (DOF), per message	USAGE	\$ 0.000331		
	TRAI	NSIT SERVICE				
404						
405		Tandem Switching per MOU	USAGE	\$ 0.004406		
406		Tandem Transport per MOU	USAGE	\$ 0.000070		
407		Tandem Transport Facility per MOU per Mile	USAGE	\$ 0.000061		
408 409	-					
410	INTE	RCARRIER COMPENSATION				
411		Rate for All ISP-Bound and Section 251(b)(5) Traffic as per FCC 01-131, per MOU	USAGE	\$ 0.0007		
412		(-)(-)(-)(-)(-)(-)(-)(-)(-)(-)(-)(-)(-)(*		
413						
414					NON-	
	RES			<u>RECURRING</u>	RECURRING	
415		BUSINESS				
416 417		Business 1 Party	RESALE	17.50%	27.50%	
417		Business - Measured	RESALE	17.50%	27.50%	
419		Customer Operated Pay Telephone (COPT)	RESALE	N/A		
420		, , , , , , , , , , , , , , , , , , , ,		·		
421		EXPANDED LOCAL CALLING				
422		Extended Area Service	RESALE	20.00%	20.00%	
423						
424 425		VERTICAL SERVICES Anonymous Call Rejection	RESALE	25.00%	25.00%	
426		Repeat Dialing (Auto Redial)	RESALE	25.00%		
427		Repeat Dialing - Per Use (Auto Redial - Usage Sensitive)	RESALE	25.00%		
428		Call Blocker	RESALE	25.00%		
429		Call Forwarding	RESALE	25.00%		
430		Call Forwarding - Busy Line	RESALE	25.00%		
431		Call Forwarding - Busy Line/Don't Answer	RESALE	25.00%		
432 433		Call Forwarding - Don't Answer Automatic CallBack (Call Return)	RESALE RESALE	25.00% 25.00%		
434		Automatic CallBack - Per Use (Call Return - Usage Sensitive)	RESALE	25.00%		
435		Call Trace	RESALE	25.00%		
436		Call Waiting	RESALE	25.00%		
437		Caller ID WithName (Calling Name)	RESALE	25.00%	25.00%	
438		Caller ID (Calling Number)	RESALE	25.00%		
439		MultiRing Service - 1 (Personalized Ring - 1 Dependent Number)	RESALE	25.00%		
440		MultiRing Service - 2 (Personalized Ring - 2 Dependent Numbers)	RESALE	25.00%		
441 442	-	Remote Access to Call Forwarding (Grandfathered) Selective Call Forwarding	RESALE RESALE	0.00%		
443	1	Multi-Path Call Forwarding (Simultaneous Call Forwarding)	RESALE	25.00%		
444	1	Remote Call Forwarding-Per Feature	RESALE	25.00%		
445		RCF, Interstate, Interexchange	RESALE	25.00%		
446		RCF, Intrastate	RESALE	25.00%		·
447		RCF, Interstate, International	RESALE	25.00%		
448		RCF, Intrastate, Interexchange	RESALE	25.00%		
449		RCF to 800	RESALE	25.00%		
	-	RCF Additional Speed Calling 8	RESALE RESALE	25.00% 25.00%		
450 451		Opecu Canny C		25.00%		
451		Speed Calling 30	RESALE	25 00%	25 00%	
		Speed Calling 30 Three Way Calling	RESALE RESALE	25.00% 25.00%		
451 452			RESALE RESALE RESALE		25.00%	
451 452 453		Three Way Calling	RESALE	25.00%	25.00% 25.00% 25.00%	

I NAZI	ISCONSIN		ATOT Decumina	ATOT No.	Descripe
Line	ISCONSIN	USOC	AT&T Recurring Monthly	Initial	Recurring Additional
	Managar Walting Tons				Additional
457	Message Waiting - Tone	RESALE	25.00%	25.00%	
458	Easy Call	RESALE	25.00%	25.00%	
459	Prime Number Service	RESALE	25.00%	25.00%	
460	AT&T Wisconsin Privacy Manager	RESALE	25.00%	25.00%	
461	Name and Number Delivery Service	RESALE	25.00%	25.00%	
462					
463	DID				
464	DID	RESALE	15.00%	15.00%	
465					
466	TRUNKS				
467	Trunk	RESALE	17.50%	17.50%	
468					
469	AIN				
470	Area Wide Networking	RESALE	25.00%	25.00%	
471	AT&T Wisconsin Switch Alternate Routing (ANSAR)	RESALE	25.00%	25.00%	
472	AT&T Wisconsin Customer Location Alternate Routing (ACLAR)	RESALE		25.00%	
	AT&T WISCONSIN Customer Location Alternate Routing (ACLAR)	RESALE	25.00%	25.00%	
473					
474	OTHER				
475	Grandfathered Services	RESALE	0.00%	0.00%	
476	Promotions (Greater than 90 days)	RESALE	25.00%	25.00%	
477	TouchTone (Business)	RESALE	25.00%	25.00%	
478	TouchTone (Trunk)	RESALE	25.00%	25.00%	
479	900/976 Call Blocking (900/976 Call Restriction)	RESALE	0%	0%	
480	976 (976 Information Delivery Service)	RESALE	0%	0%	
481	Access Services (See Current Access Tariff)	RESALE	0%	0%	
482	Additional Directory Listings	RESALE	15.00%	15.00%	
	Carrier Disconnect Service (Company Initiated Suspension Service)				
483		RESALE	0%	0%	
484	Connection Services	RESALE	25.00%	25.00%	
485	Premise Services/Line Backer (Maintenance of Service Charges)	RESALE	0%	0%	
486	Shared Tenant Service	RESALE	0%	0%	
487					
488	Data Services				
489	Gigabit Ethernet Metropolitan Area Network (GigaMAN)	RESALE	8.00%	8.00%	
490	PBX Trunks	RESALE	8.00%	8.00%	
491	Multi-Service Optical Network (MON)	RESALE	8.00%	8.00%	
492	OCn-PTP	RESALE	8.00%	8.00%	
493	ADTS-E	RESALE	8.00%	8.00%	
	DS0				
494		RESALE	8.00%	8.00%	
495	DS1	RESALE	8.00%	8.00%	
496	DS3	RESALE	8.00%	8.00%	
497					
498	ISDN				
499	ISDN	RESALE	9.70%	9.70%	
500					
501					
502	TOLL				
503	TOLL	RESALE	25.00%	25.00%	
504	-		20.0070	20.0070	
505	OPTIONAL TOLL CALLING PLANS				
506	Optional Toll Calling Plans	RESALE	25 000/	25.00%	
	Optional Foil Calling Flans	RESALE	25.00%	∠3.00%	
507	OCNITREY (DI EYAD)				
508	CENTREX (PLEXAR)				
509	AT&T Wisconsin Centrex Service ACS	RESALE	25.00%	25.00%	
510	AT&T Wisconsin Centrex Network Manager	RESALE	0.00%	0.00%	
511					
512	PRIVATE LINE				
513	Analog Private Lines	RESALE	8.00%	8.00%	·
514	Private Line Channel Services	RESALE	8.00%	8.00%	
515					
516	RESIDENCE		RESALE DIS	COUNTS	
			<u> </u>	NON-	
517	LOCAL EYCHANGE SERVICE	l	RECURRING	RECURRING	
540	LOCAL EXCHANGE SERVICE	BEOME			
518	Life Line	RESALE	0.00%	0.00%	
519	Residence 1 Party	RESALE	14.50%	25.00%	
520	Residence Measured	RESALE	14.50%	25.00%	
521					
522	EXPANDED LOCAL CALLING				
523	Extended Area Service	RESALE	17.50%	17.50%	-
524					
525	VERTICAL SERVICES				
526	Anonymous Call Rejection	RESALE	23.00%	23.00%	
527	Repeat Dialing (Auto Redial)	RESALE	23.00%	23.00%	
528	Repeat Dialing -Per Use (Auto Redial - Usage Sensitive)	RESALE	23.00%	23.00%	
529	Call Blocker	RESALE	23.00%	23.00%	
	Call Forwarding	RESALE	23.00%	23.00%	
530	9				
530 531 532	Call Forwarding - Busy Line	RESALE	23.00%	23.00%	

	WISCONSIN		AT&T Recurring	AT&T Nor	Recurring
Line	THOSONOM	USOC	Monthly	Initial	Additional
533	Call Forwarding - Don't Answer	RESALE	23.00%	23.00%	Additional
534	Automatic Call-Back (Call Return)	RESALE	23.00%	23.00%	
535	Automatic Call-Back Per Use (Call Return - Usage Sensitive)	RESALE	23.00%	23.00%	
536	Call Trace	RESALE	23.00%	23.00%	
537	Call Waiting	RESALE	23.00%	23.00%	
538	Caller ID with Name (Calling Name)	RESALE	23.00%	23.00%	
539	Caller ID (Calling Number)	RESALE	23.00%	23.00%	
540 541	Multi-Ring Service - 1 (Personalized Ring- 1 dependent number) Multi-Ring Service - 2 (Personalized Ring - 2 dependent numbers - 1st dependent number)	RESALE RESALE	23.00% 23.00%	23.00% 23.00%	
542	Remote Access to Call Forwarding (GF)	RESALE	0.00%	0.00%	
543	RCF, Interstate, Interexchange	RESALE	23.00%	23.00%	
544	RCF, Intrastate	RESALE	23.00%	23.00%	
545	RCF, Interstate, International	RESALE	23.00%	23.00%	
546	RCF, Intrastate, Interexchange	RESALE	23.00%	23.00%	
547	RCF to 800 RCF Additional	RESALE	23.00%	23.00% 23.00%	
548 549	Selective Call Forwarding	RESALE RESALE	23.00% 23.00%	23.00%	
550	Speed Calling 8	RESALE	23.00%	23.00%	
551	Three Way Calling	RESALE	23.00%	23.00%	
552	Call Screening	RESALE	23.00%	23.00%	
553	Busy Line Transfer	RESALE	23.00%	23.00%	
554	Alternate Answer	RESALE	23.00%	23.00%	
555	Message Waiting - Tone	RESALE	23.00%	23.00%	
556	Easy Call	RESALE	23.00%	23.00%	
557 558	AT&T Wisconsin Privacy Manager Name and Number Delivery Service	RESALE RESALE	23.00% 23.00%	23.00% 23.00%	
559	Name and Number Derivery Service	RESALE	23.00%	23.00%	
560	ISDN				
561	ISDN	RESALE	9.70%	9.70%	
562					
563	DIRECTORY ASSISTANCE SERVICES				
564	Directory Assistance Services	RESALE	15.00%	N/A	
565	Local Operator Assistance Service	RESALE	15.00%	N/A	
566 567	Reverse Directory Assistance (RDA), per call National Directory Assistance (NDA), per call	RESALE OPEN	\$ 0.65 \$ 0.65	N/A N/A	
568	Business Category Search (BCS) / if applicable, per call	OPEN	\$ 0.65	N/A	
569	Directory Assistance Call Completion (DACC)	OPEN	\$ 0.15	N/A	
570					
571	OS/DA Automated Call Greeting and References / Rates				
572	Branding - Other - Initial/Subsequent Load, per switch	OPEN		\$ 1,800.00	\$ 1,800.00
573	Branding and Reference/Rate Look Up, per OS/DA call	OPEN	\$ 0.03		
574	Rate Reference - Initial Load	OPEN	N/A	\$ 5,000.00	N/A
575 576	Rate Reference - Subsequent Load	OPEN	N/A	N/A	\$ 1,500.00
577					
578					
579	OTHER				
580	Grandfathered Services	RESALE	0.00%	0.00%	
581	Promotions (Greater than 90 Days)	RESALE	23.00%	23.00%	
582	TouchTone	RESALE	23.00%	23.00%	
583	Home Services Packages	RESALE	23.00%	23.00%	
584 585	900/976 Call Blocking (900/976 Call Restriction) 976 (976 Information Delivery Service)	RESALE RESALE	0% 0%	0% 0%	
586	Access Services (See Current Access Tariff)	RESALE	0%	0%	
587	Additional Directory Listings	RESALE	15.00%	15.00%	
588	Carrier Disconnect Service (Company Initiated Suspension Service)	RESALE	0%	0%	
589	Connection Services	RESALE	25.00%	25.00%	
590	Premise Services/Line Backer (Maintenance of Service Charges)	RESALE	0%	0%	
591	Shared Tenant Service	RESALE	0%	0%	Dow 22 0
592 593	Restoral of Service Charge		 	Current Tariff 20	Part 22 Section 2
593	TOLL				
595	Toll	RESALE	21.50%	21.50%	
596					
597	Electronic Billing Information Data (daily usage)	RESALE	\$ 0.000531	-	
598	per message	USAGE			
599	11.0				
600	Line Connection Charge	DECALE	Current T:# 00	Dort 20 Co-4: 0	
601 602	Residence Business	RESALE RESALE	Current Tariff 20 Current Tariff 20		
602	Duoinicoo	NESALE	Current rann 20	i aii 22 Section 2	
604	Service Order/Service Request Charge				
605	Residence	RESALE	Current Tariff 20	Part 22 Section 2	
	Business	RESALE	Current Tariff 20		
606				_	
607					
	Non-Electronic (Manual) Service Order Charge Residence	RESALE	Current Tariff 20		

	WISCONSIN				AT&T Recurring	AT&T Non	Recurring
Line				USOC	Monthly Initial Additi		Additional
610		Business		RESALE	Current Tariff 20 F	Part 22 Section 2	
611							
612	The IDLC conversion charge has been added to the unbundled loop rates, instead of being added as a separate line item, for administrative convenience. In the event the Commission orders a new unbundled loop rate, the \$0.16IDLC conversion charge will be added to the new unbundled loop rates.						
613	The rate elements contained in this Resale Appendix and the more detailed rate elements on file with the applicable state commission in the Wisconsin Bell, Inc., Ameritech Current Tariff, P.S.C. of W. 20 represent the rates applicable to CLEC for the above-listed services. Ameritech Wisconsin reserves its rights to change current tariffs filed with state commissions as is necessary from time to time as provided by Applicable Law.						

				Current	Comment Nam
				Monthly Recurring	Current Non- Recurring Rate
Line	Product Type	Rate Element Description	USOC	Rate	(Initial)
1	CLEC-PROVISIONED FACILITIES & EQUIPMENT: CAGED				
2	REAL ESTATE				
3	Site Conditioning Safety & Security	Per Sq. Ft. of space used by CLEC Per Sq. Ft. of space used by CLEC	S8FWB S8F4N		\$9.28 \$19.56
5	Floor Space Usage	Per Sq. Ft. of space used by CLEC	S8F4L	\$5.97	ψ19.50
6	COMMON SYSTEMS				
7 8	Common Systems - Cage PLANNING	Per Sq. Ft. of space used by CLEC	S8F4A	\$0.44	\$59.86
9	Planning - Central Office	Per Sq. Ft. of space used by CLEC	S8GCA	\$0.09	\$7.55
10	Planning	Per Request	NRFCD		\$5,244.43
11 12	Planning - Subsequent Inter. Cabling Planning - Subsequent Power Cabling	Per Request Per Request	NRFCE NRFCF		\$2,267.04 \$2,306.10
13	Planning - Subsequent Power Cabling Planning - Subs. Inter./Power Cabling	Per Request	NRFCG		\$2,884.60
14	Planning - Non-Standard	Per Request	NRFCH		\$1,436.00
15 16	POWER PROVISIONING Power Panel:				
17	50 Amp	Per Power Panel (CLEC Provided)	NONE		
18	200 Amp	Per Power Panel (CLEC Provided)	NONE		
19	Power Cable and Infrastructure:	D. F. D. O. H. O. H.	NONE		
20 21	Power Cable Rack 2-10 Amp Feeds	Per Four Power Cables or Quad Per 2-10 Amp Power Feeds (CLEC Provided)	NONE C1F31	\$0.25	\$48.23
22	2-20 Amp Feeds	Per 2-20 Amp Power Feeds (CLEC Provided)	S8GF1	\$0.25	\$48.23
23	2-30 Amp Feeds	Per 2-30 Amp Power Feeds (CLEC Provided)	C1F32	\$0.25	\$48.23
24 25	2-40 Amp Feeds 2-50 Amp Feeds	Per 2-40 Amp Power Feeds (CLEC Provided) Per 2-50 Amp Power Feeds (CLEC Provided)	C1F33 S8GF2	\$0.25 \$0.25	\$48.23 \$48.23
26	2-100 Amp Feeds	Per 2-100 Amp Power Feeds (CLEC Provided)	S8GF3	\$0.25	\$48.23
27	Equipment Grounding:			,	·
28	Ground Cable Placement	Per Sq. Ft. of space used by CLEC	S8FCR	\$0.03	\$0.92
29 30	DC POWER AMPERAGE CHARGE HVAC	Per 10 Amps	S8GCS	\$14.62	
31	Per Amp	Per Amp	S8GCR	\$10.61	
32	FIBER CABLE PLACEMENT				
33	Central Office: Fiber Cable	Per Fiber Cable Sheath (CLEC Vendor Pulls Cable)	S8FQ9	\$4.85	\$809.13
35	Entrance Conduit	Per Fiber Cable Sheath	S8FW5	\$8.76	ψ009.13
36	MISCELLANEOUS & OPTIONAL COST:			·	
37 38	MISCELLANEOUS COSTS	Part incor Fact Par pair	S8F45	\$0.08	¢14.01
39	Timing Lead (1 pair per circuit) Bits Timing	Per Linear Foot, Per pair Based on two (2) leads per circuit	S8FQT	\$0.08	\$14.81 \$698.82
40	Space Availability Report	Per Premise	NRFCQ	,	\$168.04
41	Security Access / ID Cards	Per Five Cards	NRFCM		\$123.35
42	Security Access / ID Cards/Expedite CAGE COMMON COSTS	Per Five Cards	NRFCN		\$203.35
44	AC Circuit Placement	Per Sq. Ft. (CLEC provides cage)	NRL6O		\$5.29
	INTERCONNECTION COSTS:				
46 47	ILEC TO CLEC CONNECTION Voice Grade Arrangement	100 Copper Pairs (CLEC provides cable)	S8F48	\$3.86	\$156.02
48	Voice Grade Arrangement	100 Shielded Pairs (CLEC provides cable)	S8FWU	\$3.86	\$156.02
49	DS1 Arrangement - DCS	28 DS1 (CLEC provides cable)	S8FQM	\$295.42	\$3,105.79
	DS1 Arrangement - DSX DS3 Arrangement - DCS	28 DS1 (CLEC provides cable) 1 DS3 (CLEC provides cable)	S8F46 S8F47	\$6.07 \$115.30	\$486.89 \$1,809.40
51 52	DS3 Arrangement - DC3	1 DS3 (CLEC provides cable)	S8FQN	\$5.69	\$1,609.40
53	Fiber Arrangement	12 Fiber Pairs (CLEC provides cable)	S8FQR	\$3.58	\$698.82
54	CLEC TO CLEC CONNECTION Cable Racking and Hole for Optical	Por Cable	S8GFE	\$0.82	
55 56	Cable Racking and Hole for DS1	Per Cable Per Cable	S8GFE	\$0.82 \$0.57	
57	Cable Racking and Hole for DS3	Per Cable	S8GFG	\$0.50	
58	Route Design	Dec 00 Circuite (CLEC are 11 and 11)	NRFCX	40.10	\$424.88
59 60	Connection for DS1 Connection for DS3	Per 28 Circuits (CLEC provides cable) Per Circuit (CLEC provides cable)	S8GFH S8GFJ	\$0.18 \$0.12	
61	Connection for Optical	Per Cable (CLEC provides cable)	S8GFK	\$0.31	
62	TIME SENSITIVE ACTIVITIES				
63 64	PRE-VISITS Colloc. Ser. Mgr 2nd Level	Per 1/4 Hour	NRFCR		\$23.23
65	Comm. Tech - Craft	Per 1/4 Hour	NRFCS		\$19.60
66	CO Manager - 1st Level	Per 1/4 Hour	NRFCT		\$19.72
67 68	Floor Space Planning - 1st Level CONSTRUCTION VISITS	Per 1/4 Hour	NRFCU		\$19.24
69	Project Manager - 1st Level	Per 1/4 Hour	NRFCV		\$19.24
70	Colloc. Ser. Mgr 2nd Level	Per 1/4 Hour	NRFCZ		\$23.23
71					
72	AT&T-PROVISIONED FACILITIES & EQUIPMENT: CAGED				
73	REAL ESTATE				
74	Site Conditioning	Per Sq. Ft. of space used by CLEC	S8GCE		\$9.28
75 76	Safety & Security Floor Space Usage	Per Sq. Ft. of space used by CLEC Per Sq. Ft. of space used by CLEC	S8GCF S8GCD	\$5.97	\$19.56
77	COMMON SYSTEMS	. 1. 04 11 0. opaso accard by OLLO	30000	ψ5.57	
78	Common Systems - Cage	Per Sq. Ft. of space used by CLEC	S8GCG	\$0.44	\$59.86

Line	Product Type	Rate Element Description	USOC	Current Monthly Recurring Rate	Current Non- Recurring Rate (Initial)
	PLANNING	Rate Liement Description	0300	Nate	(IIIItiai)
80	Planning - Central Office	Per Sq. Ft. of space used by CLEC	S8GCA	\$0.09	
81 82	Planning - Subsequent Inter. Cabling	Per Request Per Request	NRFCD NRFCE		\$5,244.43 \$2,267.04
83	Planning - Subsequent Power Cabling	Per Request	NRFCF		\$2,306.10
84	Planning - Subs. Inter./Power Cabling	Per Request	NRFCG		\$2,884.60
	Planning - Non-Standard	Per Request	NRFCH		\$1,436.00
86 87	POWER PROVISIONING Power Panel:				
88	50 Amp	Per Power Panel	S8GC8	\$15.77	\$3,079.47
89	200 Amp	Per Power Panel	S8GC9	\$18.75	\$3,659.46
90 91	Power Cable and Infrastructure: 2-10 Amp Feeds	Per 2-10 Amp Power Feeds	C1F3A	\$5.83	\$1.378.83
92	2-20 Amp Feeds	Per 2-10 Amp Power Feeds	S8GCU	\$7.74	\$1,570.84
93	2-30 Amp Feeds	Per 2-30 Amp Power Feeds	C1F3B	\$8.35	\$1,700.70
94	2.40 Amp Feeds	Per 2-40 Amp Power Feeds	C1F3C	\$8.96	\$1,830.56
95 96	2-50 Amp Feeds 2-100 Amp Feeds	Per 2-50 Amp Power Feeds Per 2-100 Amp Power Feeds	S8GCV S8GCW	\$9.57 \$11.39	\$1,954.85 \$2,344.44
	Equipment Grounding:	Per 2-100 Amp Power Feeds	Soucw	\$11.39	\$2,344.44
98	Ground Cable Placement	Per Sq. Ft. of space used by CLEC	S8GDA	\$0.03	\$0.92
99	DC POWER AMPERAGE CHARGE				
	HVAC	Per 10 Amps	SSGCS	\$14.62	
	Per Amp FIBER CABLE PLACEMENT	Per Amp	S8GCR	\$10.61	
	Central Office:				*
104	Fiber Cable	Per Fiber Cable Sheath	S8GDE	\$4.85	\$1,619.88
	Entrance Conduit to Vault	Per Fiber Cable Sheath	S8GDD	\$8.76	
	MISCELLANEOUS & OPTIONAL COST: MISCELLANEOUS COSTS				
	Timing Lead (1 pair per circuit)	Per Linear Foot, Per pair	S8GEK	\$0.08	\$14.81
	Bits Timing	Based on two (2) leads per circuit	S8GEJ	\$3.58	
	Space Availability Report	Per Premise	NRFCQ		\$168.04
111		Per Five Cards	NRFCM		\$123.35
	Security Access / ID Cards/Expedite CAGE COMMON COSTS	Per Five Cards	NRFCN		\$203.35
	Cage Preparation	Per Sq. Ft. of space used by CLEC	S8GCH	\$0.27	\$19.70
	INTERCONNECTION COSTS:				
	ILEC TO CLEC CONNECTION	1000	22271		*
	Voice Grade Arrangement Voice Grade Arrangement	100 Copper Pairs 100 Shielded Pairs	S8GD4 S8GD5	\$4.92 \$4.92	\$1,027.16 \$1,027.16
	DS1 Arrangement - DCS	28 DS1	S8GDK	\$297.44	
120	DS1 Arrangement - DSX	28 DS1	S8GDP	\$9.79	\$1,346.48
	DS3 Arrangement - DCS	1 DS3	S8GDV	\$115.58	
	DS3 Arrangement - DSX Fiber Arrangement	1 DS3 12 Fiber Pairs (24 Fiber strands)	S8GDZ S8GED	\$7.14 \$6.55	\$603.89 \$1,779.78
	CLEC TO CLEC CONNECTION	12 Fiber Fairs (24 Fiber Strainus)	JUGED	ψ0.55	ψ1,779.70
	Cable Racking and Hole for Optical	Per Cable	S8GFE	\$0.82	
126	Cable Racking and Hole for DS1	Per Cable	S8GFF	\$0.57	
	Cable Racking and Hole for DS3 Route Design	Per Cable	S8GFG NRFCX	\$0.50	\$424.88
	Connection for DS1	Per 28 Circuits	S8GFC	\$1.41	\$982.35
	Connection for DS3	Per Circuit	S8GFD	\$1.30	
	Connection for Optical (Fiber)	Per Cable	S8GFB	\$1.38	\$1,404.07
	TIME SENSITIVE ACTIVITIES				
	PRE-VISITS Colloc. Ser. Mgr 2nd Level	Per 1/4 Hour	NRFCR		\$23.23
135	Comm. Tech - Craft	Per 1/4 Hour	NRFCS		\$19.60
136	CO Manager - 1st Level	Per 1/4 Hour	NRFCT		\$19.72
	Floor Space Planning - 1st Level	Per 1/4 Hour	NRFCU		\$19.24
	CONSTRUCTION VISITS Project Manager - 1st Level	Per 1/4 Hour	NRFCV		\$19.24
140	Colloc. Ser. Mgr 2nd Level	Per 1/4 Hour	NRFCZ		\$23.23
141					
	CLEC-PROVISIONED FACILITIES & EQUIPMENT: CAGELESS REAL ESTATE				
	Site Conditioning	Per Frame (Standard Bay=10 sq ft)	S8FWC		\$92.81
145	Safety & Security	Per Frame (Standard Bay=10 sq ft)	S8FWG		\$195.57
	Floor Space Usage	Per Frame (Standard Bay=10 sq ft)	S8F9C	\$64.21	
	COMMON SYSTEMS Common Systems - Cageless	Per Frame (Standard Bay=10 sq ft)	S8FWE	\$9.35	\$760.45
	PLANNING	i or i rame (Granuaru Day=10 SQ II)	SOFWE		φ/ου.45
150	Planning - Central Office	Per Frame (Standard Bay=10 sq ft)	S8GCB	\$1.13	\$75.54
	Planning	Per Request	NRFCJ		\$4,601.93
	Planning - Subsequent Inter. Cabling Planning - Subsequent Power Cabling	Per Request Per Request	NRFCE		\$2,267.04 \$2,306.10
	Planning - Subsequent Power Cabling Planning - Subs. Inter./Power Cabling	Per Request Per Request	NRFCF NRFCG		\$2,884.60
	Planning - Non-Standard	Per Request	NRFCH		\$1,436.00
	POWER PROVISIONING				
			1		
157	Power Panel: 50 Amp	Per Power Panel (CLEC Provided)	NONE		

Line	Product Type	Rate Element Description	usoc	Current Monthly Recurring Rate	Current Non- Recurring Rate (Initial)
160	Power Cable and Infrastructure:	·		Nate	(iiitiai)
161	Power Cable Rack 2-10 Amp Feeds	Per Four Power Cables or Quad Per 2-10 Amp Power Feeds (CLEC Provided)	NONE C1F34	\$0.25	\$48.23
	2-20 Amp Feeds	Per 2-20 Amp Power Feeds (CLEC Provided)	S8GF1	\$0.25	\$48.23
	2-30 Amp Feeds	Per 2-30 Amp Power Feeds (CLEC Provided)	C1F35	\$0.25	\$48.23
	2-40 Amp Feeds 2-50 Amp Feeds	Per 2-40 Amp Power Feeds (CLEC Provided) Per 2-50 Amp Power Feeds (CLEC Provided)	C1F36 S8GF2	\$0.25 \$0.25	\$48.23 \$48.23
	2-100 Amp Feeds	Per 2-100 Amp Power Feeds (CLEC Provided)	S8GF3	\$0.25	\$48.23
	Equipment Grounding: Ground Cable Placement	Day France	COODD	# 0.00	645.00
170	DC POWER AMPERAGE CHARGE	Per Frame	S8GDB	\$0.33	\$15.32
171	HVAC	Per 10 Amps	S8GCS	\$14.62	
	Per Amp	Per Amp	S8GCR S8GCT	\$10.61	
	CEV, HUT & Cabinets FIBER CABLE PLACEMENT	Per 2 inch mounting space	30001	\$1.27	
175	Central Office:				
	Fiber Cable	Per Fiber Cable Sheath (CLEC Vendor Pulls Cable	S8FQ9	\$4.85	\$809.13
177	Entrance Conduit CEV, HUT & Cabinets:	Per Fiber Cable Sheath	S8FW5	\$8.76	
	Fiber Cable Placement	Per Fiber Cable Sheath	S8GDH		\$53.58
	Entrance Conduit	Per Fiber Cable Sheath	S8GDJ	\$2.61	
	MISCELLANEOUS & OPTIONAL COST: MISCELLANEOUS COSTS				
183	Timing Lead (1 pair per circuit)	Per Linear Foot, Per pair	S8F45	\$0.08	\$14.81
	Bits Timing	Based on two (2) leads per circuit	S8FQT	\$3.58	\$698.82
185 186	Space Availability Report Security Access / ID Cards	Per Premise Per Five Cards	NRFCQ NRFCM		\$168.04 \$123.35
187	Security Access / ID Cards/Expedite	Per Five Cards	NRFCN		\$203.35
188	CAGELESS / POT BAY OPTIONS	F 1 (0) F0 D 11 1			
	Standard Equipment Bay Non-Standard Cabinet Bay	Each (CLEC Provided) Each (CLEC Provided)	NONE NONE		
191	VF/DS0 Termination Panel	Each (CLEC Provided)	NONE		
	VF/DS0 Termination Module	Each (CLEC Provided)	NONE		
	DDP-1 Panel DDP-1 Jack Access Card	Each (CLEC Provided) Each (CLEC Provided)	NONE NONE		
194		Each (CLEC Provided)	NONE		
196	DS3 Interconnect Module	Each (CLEC Provided)	NONE		
	Fiber Optic Splitter Panel Fiber Termination Dual Module	Each (CLEC Provided) Each (CLEC Provided)	NONE NONE		
198 199		Each (CLEC Provided)	NONE		
200	24 Foot CEV	2 Inch Mounting Space	S8GE3	\$1.64	
	16 Foot CEV Maxi-Hut	2 Inch Mounting Space	S8GE4 S8GE1	\$1.77 \$0.77	
	Mini-Hut	2 Inch Mounting Space 2 Inch Mounting Space	S8GE2	\$1.33	
204	Large Cabinet	2 Inch Mounting Space	S8GEX	\$1.63	
	Medium Cabinet Small Cabinet	2 Inch Mounting Space 2 Inch Mounting Space	S8GEY S8GEZ	\$2.19 \$3.29	
207	INTERCONNECTION COSTS:	2 Inch Mounting Space	JOGEZ	φ3.29	
208	ILEC TO CLEC CONNECTION				
209	Voice Grade Arrangement Voice Grade Arrangement	100 Copper Pairs (CLEC provides cable) 100 Shielded Pairs (CLEC provides cable)	S8F3E S8FWV	\$3.86 \$3.86	\$156.02 \$156.02
	DS1 Arrangement - DCS	28 DS1 (CLEC provides cable)	S8F2J	\$295.42	
212	DS1 Arrangement - DSX	28 DS1 (CLEC provides cable)	S8F2P	\$6.07	\$486.89
	DS3 Arrangement - DCS DS3 Arrangement - DSX	1 DS3 (CLEC provides cable) 1 DS3 (CLEC provides cable)	S8F21	\$115.30 \$5.69	\$1,809.40 \$116.67
	Fiber Arrangement	12 Fiber Pairs (CLEC provides cable)	S8F25 S8F49	\$3.76	\$495.49
216	CLEC TO ČLEC CONNECTION				
	Cable Racking and Hole for Optica Cable Racking and Hole for DS1	Per Cable Per Cable	S8GFE S8GFF	\$0.82 \$0.57	
	Cable Racking and Hole for DS3	Per Cable	S8GFG	\$0.57	
220	Route Design		NRFCX		\$424.88
221	Connection for DS1 Connection for DS3	Per 28 Circuits (CLEC provides cable)	S8GFL S8GFM	\$0.18 \$0.12	\$0.00 \$0.00
	Connection for DS3 Connection for Optical	Per Circuit (CLEC provides cable) Per Cable (CLEC provides cable)	S8GFM S8GFN	\$0.12 \$0.31	\$0.00 \$0.00
224	PROJECT MANAGEMENT	, , , , , , , , , , , , , , , , , , , ,		+2.31	+ 30
	CEV, HUT & CABINET	Per CLEC Application	NRFCK		Феод 47
226	Project Coordination TIME SENSITIVE ACTIVITIES	Per CLEC Application	NKFCK		\$631.17
228	PRE-VISITS				
229		Per 1/4 Hour	NRFCR		\$23.23 \$10.60
	Comm. Tech - Craft CO Manager - 1st Level	Per 1/4 Hour Per 1/4 Hour	NRFCS NRFCT		\$19.60 \$19.72
	Floor Space Planning - 1st Leve	Per 1/4 Hour	NRFCU		\$19.24
233		Dec 4/4 Herry	NBEST		
234	Project Manager - 1st Level Colloc. Ser. Mgr 2nd Level	Per 1/4 Hour Per 1/4 Hour	NRFCV NRFCZ		\$19.24 \$23.23
236	Sales Gott ingr. End E0401	. 5. 5711001	INITI OZ		φ20.23
237					
238	REAL ESTATE Site Conditioning	Per Frame (Standard Bay=10 sq ft)	S8GCL		\$92.81
240	Safety & Security	Per Frame (Standard Bay=10 sq ft)	S8GCN		\$195.57
241	Floor Space Usage	Per Frame (Standard Bay=10 sq ft)	S8GCK	\$64.21	

	D. 1. 1. 7	S	11000	Current Monthly Recurring	Current Non- Recurring Rate
Line 242	Product Type COMMON SYSTEMS	Rate Element Description	USOC	Rate	(Initial)
	Common Systems - Cageless PLANNING	Per Frame (Standard Bay=10 sq ft)	S8GCM	\$9.35	\$760.45
	Planning - Central Office	Per Frame (Standard Bay=10 sq ft)	S8GCB	\$1.13	\$75.54
	Planning	Per Request	NRFCJ		\$4,601.93
	Planning - Subsequent Inter. Cabling	Per Request	NRFCE NRFCF		\$2,267.04
	Planning - Subsequent Power Cabling Planning - Subs. Inter./Power Cabling	Per Request Per Request	NRFCF		\$2,306.10 \$2,884.60
	Planning - Non-Standard	Per Request	NRFCH		\$1,436.00
	POWER PROVISIONING Power Panel:				
	50 Amp	Per Power Panel	S8GC8	\$15.77	\$3,079.47
	200 Amp	Per Power Panel	S8GC9	\$18.75	\$3,659.46
	Power Cable and Infrastructure: 2-10 Amp Feeds	Per 2-10 Amp Power Feeds	C1F3D	\$5.83	\$2,100.33
	2-20 Amp Feeds	Per 2-20 Amp Power Feeds	S8GCX	\$7.74	
	2-30 Amp Feeds	Per 2-30 Amp Power Feeds	C1F3E	\$8.35	\$2,424.71
	2-40 Amp Feeds	Per 2-40 Amp Power Feeds	C1F3F	\$8.96	
	2-50 Amp Feeds 2-100 Amp Feeds	Per 2-50 Amp Power Feeds Per 2-100 Amp Power Feeds	S8GCY S8GCZ	\$9.57 \$11.39	\$2,749.10 \$3,236.32
	Equipment Grounding:	r er z-100 Amp r ower r eeus	30002	ψ11.59	ψ3,230.32
	Ground Cable Placement	Per Frame	S8GDB	\$0.33	\$15.32
	DC POWER AMPERAGE CHARGE HVAC	Per 10 Amps	S8GCS	\$14.62	
266	Per Amp	Per Amp	S8GCR	\$10.61	
	CEV, HUT & Cabinets	Per 2 inch mounting space	S8GCT	\$1.27	
	FIBER CABLE PLACEMENT Central Office:				
	Fiber Cable	Per Fiber Cable Sheath	S8GDE	\$4.85	\$1,619.88
	Entrance Conduit	Per Fiber Cable Sheath	S8GDD	\$8.76	
	CEV, HUT & Cabinets:				
	Fiber Cable Placement	Per Fiber Cable Sheath	S8GDH	CO C4	\$53.58
	Entrance Conduit MISCELLANEOUS & OPTIONAL COST:	Per Fiber Cable Sheath	S8GDJ	\$2.61	
	MISCELLANEOUS COSTS				
	Timing Lead (1 pair per circuit)	Per Linear Foot, Per pair	S8GEK	\$0.08	
	Bits Timing Space Availability Report	Based on two (2) leads per circuit Per Premise	S8GEJ NRFCQ	\$3.58	\$698.82 \$168.04
	Security Access / ID Cards	Per Five Cards	NRFCM		\$100.04
	Security Access / ID Cards/Expedite	Per Five Cards	NRFCN		\$203.35
	CAGELESS / POT BAY OPTIONS	-			A =0.1.00
	Standard Equipment Bay Non-Standard Cabinet Bay	Each Each	NRFCO NRFCP	\$8.89 \$17.78	
	VF/DS0 Termination Panel/Module	Each	S8GE5	\$3.10	\$605.64
286	DDP-1 Panel/Jack Access Card	Each	S8GE6	\$8.08	\$1,576.65
	DS3/STS-1 Interconnect Panel	Each	S8GE7	\$2.38	\$465.47
	DS3 Interconnect Module Fiber Optic Splitter Panel	Each Each	S8GE8 S8GE9	\$0.45 \$1.52	\$87.35 \$297.00
	Fiber Termination Dual Module	Each	S8GFA	\$1.37	\$267.88
	CEV, HUT, CABINET				
	24 Foot CEV 16 Foot CEV	2 Inch Mounting Space	S8GE3 S8GE4	\$1.64	
	Maxi-Hut	2 Inch Mounting Space 2 Inch Mounting Space	S8GE1	\$1.77 \$0.77	
295	Mini-Hut	2 Inch Mounting Space	S8GE2	\$1.33	
	Large Cabinet	2 Inch Mounting Space	S8GEX	\$1.63	
	Medium Cabinet Small Cabinet	2 Inch Mounting Space 2 Inch Mounting Space	S8GEY S8GEZ	\$2.19 \$3.29	
299	INTERCONNECTION COSTS:	2 monthly opass	JUGLZ	ψ5.23	
300	ILEC TO CLEC CONNECTION	100.0	_		
	Voice Grade Arrangement Voice Grade Arrangement	100 Copper Pairs 100 Shielded Pairs	S8GD6	\$4.92 \$4.92	\$1,027.16 \$1,027.16
	DS1 Arrangement - DCS	28 DS1	S8GD7 S8GDL	\$4.92 \$297.44	
304	DS1 Arrangement - DSX	28 DS1	S8GDQ	\$9.79	\$1,346.48
305	DS3 Arrangement - DCS	1 DS3	S8GDW	\$115.58	\$2,181.58
	DS3 Arrangement - DSX Fiber Arrangement	1 DS3 12 Fiber Pairs (24 Fiber Strands)	S8GD1 S8GEE	\$7.14 \$6.55	\$603.89 \$1,779.78
	CLEC TO CLEC CONNECTION	ובר ושכו ד מווס (בד ד ושכו טנומועס)	JUGEE	φυ.33	ψ1,//9./0
309	Cable Racking and Hole for Optica	Per Cable	S8GFE	\$0.82	
	Cable Racking and Hole for DS1	Per Cable	S8GFF	\$0.57	
	Cable Racking and Hole for DS3 Route Design	Per Cable	S8GFG NRFCX	\$0.50	\$424.88
313	Connection for DS1	Per 28 Circuits	S8GFC	\$1.41	\$982.35
	Connection for DS3	Per Circuit	S8GFD	\$1.30	
	Connection for Optical (Fiber) PROJECT MANAGEMENT	Per Cable	S8GFB	\$1.38	\$1,404.07
	CEV, HUT & CABINET				
318	Project Coordination	Per CLEC Application	NRFCK		\$631.17
	TIME SENSITIVE ACTIVITIES				
	PRE-VISITS Colloc. Ser. Mgr 2nd Level	Per 1/4 Hour	NRFCR		\$23.23
	Comm. Tech - Craft	Per 1/4 Hour	NRFCS		\$23.23 \$19.60
323	CO Manager - 1st Level	Per 1/4 Hour	NRFCT		\$19.72
324	Floor Space Planning - 1st Leve	Per 1/4 Hour	NRFCU		\$19.24

Line	Product Type	Rate Element Description	USOC	Current Monthly Recurring Rate	Current Non- Recurring Rate (Initial)
	CONSTRUCTION VISITS	Nate Liement Description	0300	Nate	(iiiitiai)
	Project Manager - 1st Level	Per 1/4 Hour	NRFCV		\$19.24
	Colloc. Ser. Mgr 2nd Level	Per 1/4 Hour	NRFCZ		\$23.23
328	CLEC-PROVISIONED FACILITIES & EQUIPMENT: CAGED COMMON				
	REAL ESTATE				
	Site Conditioning	Per Frame (Standard Bay=10 sq ft)	S8FWC		\$92.81
	Safety & Security	Per Frame (Standard Bay=10 sq ft)	S8FWG	004.07	\$195.57
	Floor Space Usage COMMON SYSTEMS	Per Linear Foot	S8GCO	\$24.87	
	Common Systems - Common	Per Linear Foot	S8GCP	\$3.62	\$294.37
	PLANNING	r or Emission 1 doc	3333.	ψ0.02	Ψ20
	Planning - Central Office	Per Linear Foot	S8GCC	\$0.44	\$29.24
	Planning	Per Request	NRFCJ		\$4,601.93
	Planning - Subsequent Inter. Cabling	Per Request	NRFCE NRFCF		\$2,267.04 \$2,306.10
	Planning - Subsequent Power Cabling Planning - Subs. Inter./Power Cabling	Per Request Per Request	NRFCF		\$2,306.10 \$2,884.60
	Planning - Non-Standard	Per Request	NRFCH		\$1,436.00
	POWER PROVISIONING	1 ci request	THICK OFF		ψ1,400.00
	Power Panel:				
	50 Amp	Per Power Panel (CLEC provides)	NONE		
	200 Amp	Per Power Panel (CLEC provides)	NONE		
	Power Cable and Infrastructure:	Der Feur Dewer Ochles Out-1	HONE		
	Power Cable Rack 2-10 Amp Feeds	Per Four Power Cables or Quad Per 2-10 Amp Power Feeds (CLEC Provided)	NONE C1F31	\$0.25	\$48.23
	2-20 Amp Feeds	Per 2-20 Amp Power Feeds (CLEC Provided)	S8GF1	\$0.25	\$48.23
	2-30 Amp Feeds	Per 2-30 Amp Power Feeds (CLEC Provided)	C1F32	\$0.25	\$48.23
	2-40 Amp Feeds	Per 2-40 Amp Power Feeds (CLEC Provided)	C1F33	\$0.25	\$48.23
	2-50 Amp Feeds	Per 2-50 Amp Power Feeds (CLEC Provided)	S8GF2	\$0.25	\$48.23
	2-100 Amp Feeds	Per 2-100 Amp Power Feeds (CLEC Provided)	S8GF3	\$0.25	\$48.23
	Equipment Grounding:				A= 00
	Ground Cable Placement	Per Linear Foot	S8GDC	\$0.13	\$5.93
	DC POWER AMPERAGE CHARGE HVAC	Per 10 Amps	S8GCS	\$14.62	
	Per Amp	Per Amp	S8GCR	\$10.61	
	FIBER CABLE PLACEMENT		000011		
	Central Office:				
	Fiber Cable	Per Fiber Cable Sheath (CLEC Vendor Pulls Cable)	S8FQ9	\$4.85	\$809.13
	Entrance Conduit	Per Fiber Cable Sheath	S8FW5	\$8.76	
	MISCELLANEOUS & OPTIONAL COST: MISCELLANEOUS COSTS				
	Timing Lead (1 pair per circuit)	Per Linear Foot, Per pair	S8F45	\$0.08	\$14.81
	Bits Timing	Based on two (2) leads per circuit	S8FQT	\$3.58	\$698.82
368	Space Availability Report	Per Premise	NRFCQ		\$168.04
	Security Access / ID Cards	Per Five Cards	NRFCM		\$123.35
	Security Access / ID Cards/Expedite	Per Five Cards	NRFCN		\$203.35
	CAGE COMMON COSTS Cage Preparation	Per Linear Foot	S8GCJ	\$1.00	\$157.00
	INTERCONNECTION COSTS:	r ei Lilleai i oot	30003	Ψ1.00	ψ137.00
	ILEC TO CLEC CONNECTION				
375	Voice Grade Arrangement	100 Copper Pairs (CLEC provides cable)	S8F3E	\$3.86	\$156.02
	Voice Grade Arrangement	100 Shielded Pairs (CLEC provides cable)	S8FWV	\$3.86	\$156.02
	DS1 Arrangement - DCS	28 DS1 (CLEC provides cable)	S8F2J	\$295.42	\$3,105.79
	DS1 Arrangement - DSX DS3 Arrangement - DCS	28 DS1 (CLEC provides cable) 1 DS3 (CLEC provides cable)	S8F2P S8F21	\$6.07 \$115.30	\$486.89 \$1,809.40
	DS3 Arrangement - DSX	1 DS3 (CLEC provides cable) 1 DS3 (CLEC provides cable)	S8F25	\$5.69	\$1,809.40 \$116.67
381	Fiber Arrangement	12 Fiber Pairs (CLEC provides cable)	S8F49	\$3.76	\$495.49
382	AT&T-PROVISIONED FACILITIES & EQUIPMENT: CAGED				•
383	COMMON				
	REAL ESTATE				
	Site Conditioning	Per Bay	S8GCL		\$92.81
	Safety & Security	Per Frame	S8GCN	#04.6 =	\$195.57
	Floor Space Usage COMMON SYSTEMS	Per Linear Foot	S8GCO	\$24.87	
	Common Systems - Common	Per Linear Foot	S8GCP	\$3.62	\$294.37
390	PLANNING			Ψ0.3 <u>L</u>	+1001
391	Planning - Central Office	Per Linear Foot	S8GCC	\$0.44	\$29.24
	Planning	Per Request	NRFCJ		\$4,601.93
	Planning - Subsequent Inter. Cabling	Per Request	NRFCE		\$2,267.04
	Planning - Subsequent Power Cabling Planning - Subs. Inter./Power Cabling	Per Request Per Request	NRFCF		\$2,306.10 \$2,884.60
	Planning - Subs. Inter./Power Cabling Planning - Non-Standard	Per Request Per Request	NRFCG NRFCH		\$2,884.60 \$1,436.00
	POWER PROVISIONING	. S. Noquosi	14111 011		ψ1,+30.00
	Power Panel:				
399	50 Amp	Per Power Panel	S8GC8	\$15.77	\$3,079.47
400	200 Amp	Per Power Panel	S8GC9	\$18.75	\$3,659.46
	Power Cable and Infrastructure:	1			
		D. 0.40 A D			A
402	2-10 Amp Feeds	Per 2-10 Amp Power Feeds	C1F3A	\$5.83	\$1,378.83
402 403		Per 2-10 Amp Power Feeds Per 2-20 Amp Power Feeds Per 2-30 Amp Power Feeds	C1F3A S8GC1 C1F3B	\$5.83 \$7.74 \$8.35	

				Current Monthly Recurring	Current Non- Recurring Rate
Line	Product Type	Rate Element Description Per 2-40 Amp Power Feeds	USOC	Rate	(Initial)
	2.40 Amp Feeds 2-50 Amp Feeds	Per 2-50 Amp Power Feeds	C1F3C S8GC2	\$8.96 \$9.57	\$1,830.56 \$1,954.85
	2-100 Amp Feeds	Per 2-100 Amp Power Feeds	S8GC3	\$11.39	\$2,344.44
	Equipment Grounding:	Total Too yang Towar Toods	00000	ψ11.00	Ψ2,011.11
	Ground Cable Placement	Per Linear Foot	S8GDC	\$0.13	\$5.93
410	DC POWER AMPERAGE CHARGE				
	HVAC	Per 10 Amps	S8GCS	\$14.62	
	Per Amp	Per Amp	S8GCR	\$10.61	
	FIBER CABLE PLACEMENT				
	Central Office:	D. Elizabeth Olavet	00005	# 4.05	04.040.00
	Fiber Cable	Per Fiber Cable Sheath	S8GDE	\$4.85	\$1,619.88
	Entrance Conduit MISCELLANEOUS & OPTIONAL COST:	Per Fiber Cable Sheath	S8GDD	\$8.76	
	MISCELLANEOUS & OFTIONAL COST. MISCELLANEOUS COSTS				
	Timing Lead (1 pair per circuit)	Per Linear Foot, Per pair	S8GEK	\$0.08	\$14.81
	Bits Timing	Based on two (2) leads per circuit	S8GEJ	\$3.58	\$698.82
	Space Availability Report	Per Premise	NRFCQ		\$168.04
	Security Access / ID Cards	Per Five Cards	NRFCM		\$123.35
	Security Access / ID Cards/Expedite	Per Five Cards	NRFCN		\$203.35
	CAGE COMMON COSTS				
	Cage Preparation	Per Linear Foot	S8GCJ	\$1.00	\$157.00
	INTERCONNECTION COSTS:				
	ILEC TO CLEC CONNECTION	100 Copper Paire	S8GD8	\$4.92	¢4 007 40
	Voice Grade Arrangement Voice Grade Arrangement	100 Copper Pairs 100 Shielded Pairs	S8GD8 S8GD9	\$4.92 \$4.92	\$1,027.16 \$1,027.16
	DS1 Arrangement - DCS	28 DS1	S8GDM	\$4.92 \$297.44	\$3,613.06
	DS1 Arrangement - DSX	28 DS1	S8GDR	\$9.79	\$1,346.48
	DS3 Arrangement - DCS	1 DS3	S8GDX	\$115.58	\$2,181.58
	DS3 Arrangement - DSX	1 DS3	S8GD2	\$7.14	\$603.89
434	Fiber Arrangement	12 Fiber Pairs (24 Fiber Strands)	S8GEF	\$6.55	\$1,779.78
435					
	CLEC-PROVISIONED FACILITIES & EQUIPMENT: VIRTUAL				
	REAL ESTATE				_
	Site Conditioning	Per Frame	S8FX5		\$92.81
	Safety & Security	Per Frame	S8FX6	000.04	\$195.57
	Floor Space Usage COMMON SYSTEMS	Per Frame	S8F62	\$28.91	
	Common Systems - Standard	Per Frame	S8F64	\$10.75	
	Common Systems - Standard Common Systems - Non-Standard	Per Cabinet	S8F65	\$19.36	
	PLANNING				
	Planning	Per Request	NRM99		\$5,555.76
446	Planning - Subsequent Inter. Cabling	Per Request	NRMA3		\$2,224.49
	Planning - Subsequent Power Cabling	Per Request	NRMAA		\$2,303.84
	Planning - Subs. Inter./Power Cabling	Per Request	NRMAX		\$2,882.61
	POWER PROVISIONING				
	Power Cable and Infrastructure:	D. F. D. College	NONE		
	Power Cable Rack	Per Four Power Cables or Quad	NONE	የ 0 E0	
	2-10 Amp Feeds 2-20 Amp Feeds	Per 2-10 Amp Power Feeds (CLEC Provided) Per 2-20 Amp Power Feeds (CLEC Provided)	C1F37 S8GFO	\$0.52 \$0.52	
	2-30 Amp Feeds	Per 2-30 Amp Power Feeds (CLEC Provided)	C1F38	\$0.52	
	2-40 Amp Feeds	Per 2-40 Amp Power Feeds (CLEC Provided)	C1F39	\$0.52	
	2-50 Amp Feeds	Per 2-50 Amp Power Feeds (CLEC Provided)	S8GFP	\$0.52	
	Equipment Grounding:			*	
458	Ground Cable Placement	Per Frame	S8F69	\$0.36	
	DC POWER AMPERAGE CHARGE				
	HVAC	Per 10 Amps	S8FXO	\$14.62	
	Per Amp	Per Amp	S8FXN	\$10.61	
	CEV, HUT & Cabinets	Per 2 inch mounting space	S8FXP	\$1.27	
	FIBER CABLE PLACEMENT				
	Central Office: Fiber Cable	Per Fiber Cable Sheath	S8F8F	\$11.01	\$1,971.42
	Entrance Conduit	Per Fiber Cable Sheath Per Fiber Cable Sheath	S8F8G	\$11.01	φ1,3/1.42
	CEV, HUT & Cabinets:	. S. Fibor Gabio Gricatii	301-00	ψυ. 17	
	Fiber Cable Placement	Per Fiber Cable Sheath	S8FXQ		\$53.58
	Entrance Conduit	Per Fiber Cable Sheath	S8FXR	\$2.61	,
	MISCELLANEOUS & OPTIONAL COST:				
	MISCELLANEOUS COSTS				
	Timing Lead (1 pair per circuit)	Per Linear Foot, Per pair	S8FXT	\$0.08	\$14.81
	Bits Timing	Based on two (2) leads per circuit	S8FXS	\$3.58	\$698.82
	VIRTUAL FRAME OPTIONS	5-1-(0) 50 Par 11-1)			
	Standard Equipment Bay	Each (CLEC Provided)	NONE		
	CEV, HUT, CABINET 24 Foot CEV	2 Inch Mounting Space	S8FXZ	\$1.64	
	16 Foot CEV	2 Inch Mounting Space	S8FX2 S8FY6	\$1.64	
	Maxi-Hut	2 Inch Mounting Space 2 Inch Mounting Space	S8FXX	\$0.77	
	Mini-Hut	2 Inch Mounting Space	S8FXY	\$1.33	
	Large Cabinet	2 Inch Mounting Space	S8FXU	\$1.63	
	Medium Cabinet	2 Inch Mounting Space	S8FXV	\$2.19	
	Small Cabinet	2 Inch Mounting Space	S8FXW	\$3.29	

				Current	O
				Monthly Recurring	Current Non- Recurring Rate
Line	Product Type	Rate Element Description	usoc	Rate	(Initial)
	INTERCONNECTION COSTS:	Trace Element 2000 pilot	3333		(
	ILEC TO CLEC CONNECTION				
_	Voice Grade Arrangement	100 Copper Pairs (CLEC provides cable)	S8F82	\$3.86	\$225.02
487	Voice Grade Arrangement	100 Shielded Pairs (CLEC provides cable)	S8F83	\$3.86	\$225.02
	DS1 Arrangement - DCS	28 DS1 (CLEC provides cable)	S8F8X	\$295.42	
	DS1 Arrangement - DSX DS3 Arrangement - DCS	28 DS1 (CLEC provides cable) 1 DS3 (CLEC provides cable)	S8F8Y S8F8Z	\$6.07 \$115.30	\$651.13 \$2,186.12
	DS3 Arrangement - DC3 DS3 Arrangement - DSX	1 DS3 (CLEC provides cable)	S8F81	\$5.69	\$2,166.12
	Fiber Arrangement	12 Fiber Pairs (CLEC provides cable)	S8F84	\$10.47	\$152.71
	VIRTUAL TO VIRTUAL CONNECTION	in a second control of the second control of		******	¥.0=
494	Cable Racking and Hole for Optical	Per Cable	S8FY7	\$0.90	
	Cable Racking and Hole for DS1	Per Cable	S8FY8	\$0.49	
	Cable Racking and Hole for DS3	Per Cable	S8FY9	\$0.35	
	Route Design		NRLWF		\$463.36
	Connection for DS1	Per 28 Circuits (CLEC provides cable)	S8GFQ S8GFR	\$0.41 \$0.27	\$0.00
	Connection for DS3 Connection for Optical	Per Circuit (CLEC provides cable) Per Cable (CLEC provides cable)	S8GFS	\$0.27 \$0.81	\$0.00 \$0.00
	PROJECT MANAGEMENT	Tel Cable (CLLC provides cable)	300F3	ψ0.01	Ψ0.00
	CEV, HUT & CABINET				
	Project Coordination	Per CLEC Application Augment	NRFCK		\$631.17
	EQUIPMENT MAINTENANCE AND SECURITY ESCORT	,,			,
505	CENTRAL OFFICE TYPE				
	Staffed CO During Normal Business Hours	Per 1/4 Hour	NRMHK		\$15.15
	Staffed CO During Outside Normal Business Hours	4 Hour Minimum - Initial	NRMHN		\$242.35
	Staffed CO During Outside Normal Business Hours	Per 1/4 Hour - Additional	NRMJ7		\$15.15
	Not Staffed CO/RT During Normal Business Hours	Per 1/4 Hour	NRMJ8		\$15.15
	Not Staffed CO/RT During Outside Normal Business Hours	4 Hour Minimum - Initial Per 1/4 Hour - Additional	NRMJ9		\$242.35 \$15.15
	Not Staffed CO/RT During Outside Normal Business Hours CEV. HUT & CABINET	r 6r 1/4 mour - Auditional	NRML7		\$15.15
	Per Visit	4 Hour Minimum - Initial	NRMJ9		\$242.35
	Per Visit	Per 1/4 Hour - Additional	NRML7		\$15.15
	ADDITIONAL LABOR ELEMENTS	To Tribut Traditional			\$10.10
	TRAINING				
517	Communications Tech	Per 1/2 Hour	NRMCD		\$39.21
518	CO Manager	Per 1/2 Hour	NRME9		\$39.45
	Power Engineer	Per 1/2 Hour	NRMF9		\$38.47
	Equipment Engineer	Per 1/2 Hour	NRMHJ		\$38.47
_	EQUIPMENT EVALUATION COST				
	Equipment Engineer	Per 1/2 Hour	NRMO9		\$38.47
	TEST AND ACCEPTANCE	Des 4/0 Herrs	NDMDo		#20.04
524 525	Communications Tech	Per 1/2 Hour	NRMP2		\$39.21
323					
526	AT&T-PROVISIONED FACILITIES & EQUIPMENT: VIRTUAL				
	REAL ESTATE				
	Site Conditioning	Per Frame	S8FX5		\$92.81
	Safety & Security	Per Frame	S8FX6		\$195.57
530	Floor Space Usage	Per Frame	S8FX1	\$28.91	
	COMMON SYSTEMS				
	Common Systems - Standard	Per Frame	S8FX3	\$10.75	
	Common Systems - Non-Standard	Per Frame	S8FX4	\$19.36	
	PLANNING	Par Parisant	NECTO		A
	Planning Planning Subsequent Inter Cabling	Per Request	NRM99		\$5,555.76 \$2,224.40
	Planning - Subsequent Inter. Cabling Planning - Subsequent Power Cabling	Per Request Per Request	NRMA3 NRMAA		\$2,224.49 \$2,303.84
	Planning - Subsequent Power Cabling Planning - Subs. Inter./Power Cabling	Per Request	NRMAX		\$2,882.61
	POWER PROVISIONING	. o. r.oquoot	HILIMAN		Ψ2,002.01
	Power Cable and Infrastructure:				
	2-10 Amp Feeds	Per 2-10 Amp Power Feeds	C1F3G	\$5.83	\$1,378.83
542	2-20 Amp Feeds	Per 2-20 Amp Power Feeds	S8FX7	\$7.74	\$1,570.84
	2-30 Amp Feeds	Per 2-30 Amp Power Feeds	C1F3H	\$8.35	\$1,700.70
	2.40 Amp Feeds	Per 2-40 Amp Power Feeds	C1F3J	\$8.96	\$1,830.56
	2-50 Amp Feeds	Per 2-50 Amp Power Feeds	S8FX8	\$9.57	\$1,954.85
	Equipment Grounding:	Day Farms	005115	A	
	Ground Cable Placement	Per Frame	S8FX9	\$0.36	
	DC POWER AMPERAGE CHARGE	Per 10 Amps	S8FXO	\$14.62	
	HVAC Per Amp	Per Amp	S8FXO S8FXN	\$14.62 \$10.61	
	CEV, HUT & Cabinets	Per 2 inch mounting space	S8FXP	\$1.27	
	FIBER CABLE PLACEMENT	2	001 AI	ψ1.27	
	Central Office:				
	Fiber Cable	Per Fiber Cable Sheath	S8F8F	\$11.01	\$1,971.42
	Entrance Conduit	Per Fiber Cable Sheath	S8F8G	\$8.17	
556	CEV, HUT & Cabinets:				
	Fiber Cable Placement	Per Fiber Cable Sheath	S8FXQ		\$53.58
	Entrance Conduit	Per Fiber Cable Sheath	S8FXR	\$2.61	
	MISCELLANEOUS & OPTIONAL COST:				
	MISCELLANEOUS COSTS	B. H. S.			
561	Timing Lead (1 pair per circuit)	Per Linear Foot, Per pair	S8FXT	\$0.08	\$14.81
	Bits Timing VIRTUAL FRAME OPTIONS	Based on two (2) leads per circuit	S8FXS	\$3.58	\$698.82
563	Standard Equipment Bay	Each	S8FX2	\$22.19	
J04	plandaru Equipinient Day	Each	SOFAZ	φ∠∠.19	

Line	Product Type	Rate Element Description	USOC	Current Monthly Recurring Rate	Current Non- Recurring Rate (Initial)
	CEV, HUT, CABINET	·			
	24 Foot CEV	2 Inch Mounting Space	S8FXZ	\$1.64	
	16 Foot CEV Maxi-Hut	2 Inch Mounting Space 2 Inch Mounting Space	S8FY6 S8FXX	\$1.77 \$0.77	
	Mini-Hut	2 Inch Mounting Space	S8FXY	\$1.33	
	Large Cabinet	2 Inch Mounting Space	S8FXU	\$1.63	
	Medium Cabinet	2 Inch Mounting Space	S8FXV	\$2.19	
	Small Cabinet INTERCONNECTION COSTS:	2 Inch Mounting Space	S8FXW	\$3.29	
	ILEC TO CLEC CONNECTION				
	Voice Grade Arrangement	100 Copper Pairs	S8FXC	\$4.94	\$1,481.37
576	Voice Grade Arrangement	100 Shielded Pairs	S8FXD	\$4.94	\$1,481.37
	DS1 Arrangement - DCS	28 DS1	S8FXE	\$297.44	\$4,067.27
	DS1 Arrangement - DSX	28 DS1	S8FXF	\$9.79	\$1,800.69
	DS3 Arrangement - DCS DS3 Arrangement - DSX	1 DS3 1 DS3	S8FXG S8FXH	\$115.59 \$7.14	\$2,635.79 \$1,058.10
	Fiber Arrangement	12 Fiber Pairs (24 Fiber Strands)	S8FXJ	\$6.55	\$1,996.19
	VIRTUAL TO VIRTUAL CONNECTION	12 1 1551 1 4115 (2 1 1 1551 5 141145)	00.70	ψ0.00	ψ1,000.10
	Cable Racking and Hole for Optica	Per Cable	S8FY7	\$0.90	
	Cable Racking and Hole for DS1	Per Cable	S8FY8	\$0.49	
	Cable Racking and Hole for DS3	Per Cable	S8FY9	\$0.35	*
	Route Design Connection for DS1	Per 28 Circuits	NRML9 S8FXL	\$3.34	\$463.36 \$930.53
	Connection for DS3	Per Circuit	S8FXM	\$3.34 \$3.26	\$930.53 \$706.77
	Connection for Optical	Per Cable	S8FXK	\$3.32	\$1,095.09
590	PROJECT MANAGEMENT				. ,
	CEV, HUT & CABINET				
	Project Coordination	Per CLEC Application Augment	NRFCK		\$631.17
	EQUIPMENT MAINTENANCE AND SECURITY ESCORT CENTRAL OFFICE TYPE				
	Staffed CO During Normal Business Hours	Per 1/4 Hour	NRMHK		\$15.15
	Staffed CO During Normal Business Hours	4 Hour Minimum - Initia	NRMHN		\$242.35
	Staffed CO During Outside Normal Business Hours	Per 1/4 Hour - Additional	NRMJ7		\$15.15
	Not Staffed CO/RT During Normal Business Hours	Per 1/4 Hour	NRMJ8		\$15.15
	Not Staffed CO/RT During Outside Normal Business Hours	4 Hour Minimum - Initia	NRMJ9		\$242.35
	Not Staffed CO/RT During Outside Normal Business Hours CEV, HUT & CABINET	Per 1/4 Hour - Additional	NRML7		\$15.15
	Per Visit	4 Hour Minimum - Initia	NRMJ9		\$242.35
	Per Visit	Per 1/4 Hour - Additional	NRML7		\$15.15
	ADDITIONAL LABOR ELEMENTS				*
	TRAINING				
	Communications Tech	Per 1/2 Hour	NRMCD		\$39.21
	CO Manager	Per 1/2 Hour	NRME9		\$39.45
	Power Engineer Equipment Engineer	Per 1/2 Hour Per 1/2 Hour	NRMF9 NRMHJ		\$38.47 \$38.47
	EQUIPMENT EVALUATION COST	r ei 1/2 floui	INCINITIO		ψ30.47
	Equipment Engineer	Per 1/2 Hour	NRMO9		\$38.47
	TEST AND ACCEPTANCE				
	Communications Tech	Per 1/2 Hour	NRMP2		\$39.21
614	CLEC-PROVISIONED FACILITIES & EQUIPMENT: ADJACENT ON-SITE				
	PLANNING				
	Planning - Initia	Per Request	NRFA1		\$9,268.73
	Planning - Subsequent	Per Request	NRFA2		\$1,606.77
	REAL ESTATE Land Rental	Per Square Foot	S8GEN	\$0.44	
	POWER PROVISIONING	i or equale i oot	JOGEN	φυ.44	
	Power Cable and Infrastructure:				
623	2-100 Amp Feeds	Per 2-100 Amp Power Feeds (CLEC provides cable)	NONE		
	2-200 Amp Feeds	Per 2-200 Amp Power Feeds (CLEC provides cable)	NONE		
	2-300 Amp Feeds	Per 2-300 Amp Power Feeds (CLEC provides cable)	NONE		
	2-400 Amp Feeds AC Service:	Per 2-400 Amp Power Feeds (CLEC provides cable)	NONE		
	Extension of 100 Amp AC Service (Opt.)	Per Request	NRFCW		\$6,447.00
	AC Usage	Per KWH	S8GEO	\$0.05	ψο, π
630	DC POWER AMPERAGE CHARGE				
	Per Amp	Per Amp	S8GCR	\$10.61	
	FIBER CABLE PLACEMENT	Day Fiber Cable Charth (CLEO Van L. D. II. Call	60054	00.40	# 400.45
	Fiber Installation Entrance Fiber Racking	Per Fiber Cable Sheath (CLEC Vendor Pulls Cable Per Rack/Conduit Duct	S8GF4 S8GDG	\$2.13 \$1.55	\$488.48
	CABLE RACK	I of Nacry Conduit Duct	30000	φ1.35	
	DC Power Cable Rack	Per Rack	S8GEP	\$13.64	\$2,667.22
637	Fiber Cable Rack	Per Rack	S8GEQ	\$20.63	
	Interconnection Arrangement (Copper) Racking	Per Rack	S8GER	\$30.63	
	CONDUIT PLACEMENT				
	DC Power Cable Rack	Per Rack	S8GES		\$7,386.71
	Fiber Cable Rack Interconnection Arrangement (Copper) Racking	Per Rack Per Rack	S8GET S8GEU		\$4,711.89 \$5,545.50
	INTERCONNECTION COSTS:	I OI NOON	JUGEU		φυ,υ4υ.50
	ILEC TO CLEC CONNECTION				
	Voice Grade Arrangement	100 Copper Pairs (CLEC provides cable)	S8F3G	\$3.86	\$156.02
0.40	Voice Grade Arrangement	100 Shielded Pairs (CLEC provides cable)	S8FWW	\$3.86	\$156.02

Line	Product Type	Rate Element Description	USOC	Current Monthly Recurring Rate	Current Non- Recurring Rate (Initial)
	DS1 Arrangement - DCS	28 DS1 (CLEC provides cable)	S8F2L	\$295.42	\$3,105.79
	DS1 Arrangement - DSX	28 DS1 (CLEC provides cable)	S8F2R	\$6.07	\$486.89
	DS3 Arrangement - DCS	1 DS3 (CLEC provides cable)	S8F23	\$115.30	\$1,809.40
	DS3 Arrangement - DSX	1 DS3 (CLEC provides cable)	S8F27	\$5.69	\$116.67
651 652	Fiber Arrangement	12 Fiber Pairs (CLEC provides cable)	S8F3N	\$3.76	\$495.49
653	AT&T-PROVISIONED FACILITIES & EQUIPMENT: ADJACENT ON-SITE				
	PLANNING				
	Planning - Initial	Per Request	NRFA1		\$9,268.73
	Planning - Subsequent	Per Request	NRFA2		\$1,606.77
	REAL ESTATE Land Rental	Per Square Foot	S8GEN	\$0.44	
	POWER PROVISIONING	r er oquare r oor	SOULIN	Ψ0.44	
	Power Cable and Infrastructure:				
661	2-100 Amp Feeds	Per 2-100 Amp Power Feeds	S8GC4	\$13.84	\$7,853.86
	2-200 Amp Feeds	Per 2-200 Amp Power Feeds	S8GC5	\$13.84	\$14,584.00
	2-300 Amp Feeds	Per 2-300 Amp Power Feeds	S8GC6	\$13.84	\$20,338.00
	2-400 Amp Feeds	Per 2-400 Amp Power Feeds	S8GC7	\$13.84	\$28,143.00
	AC Service: Extension of 100 Amp AC Service (Opt.)	Des Description	NDECW		CC 447.00
	AC Usage	Per Request Per KWH	NRFCW S8GEO	\$0.05	\$6,447.00
	DC POWER AMPERAGE CHARGE	I OF IXIVIT	JUGEU	φυ.υ5	
	Per Amp	Per Amp	S8GCR	\$10.61	
	FIBER CABLE PLACEMENT	,	- 7		
671	Fiber Installation	Per Fiber Cable Sheath	S8GDF	\$2.13	\$976.96
	Entrance Fiber Racking	Per Rack/Conduit Duct	S8GDG	\$1.55	
	CABLE RACK				
	DC Power Cable Rack	Per Rack	S8GEP	\$13.64	\$2,667.22
	Fiber Cable Rack Interconnection Arrangement (Copper) Racking	Per Rack Per Rack	S8GEQ S8GER	\$20.63 \$30.63	
	CONDUIT PLACEMENT	Per Rack	SOUER	\$30.03	
	DC Power Cable Rack	Per 2-Duct	S8GES		\$7,386.71
	Fiber Cable Rack	Per 1-Duct	S8GET		\$4,711.89
680	Interconnection Arrangement (Copper) Racking	Per 2-Duct	S8GEU		\$5,545.50
	INTERCONNECTION COSTS:				
	ILEC TO CLEC CONNECTION				
	Voice Grade Arrangement	100 Copper Pairs	S8GEA	\$6.19	\$1,371.93
	Voice Grade Arrangement DS1 Arrangement - DCS	100 Shielded Pairs 28 DS1	S8GEB S8GDN	\$6.19 \$439.98	\$1,371.93 \$2,341.45
	DS1 Arrangement - DSX	28 DS1	S8GDS	\$35.04	\$2,341.45
	DS3 Arrangement - DCS	1 DS3	S8GDY	\$242.36	\$598.33
	DS3 Arrangement - DSX	1 DS3	S8GD3	\$12.36	\$598.33
689	Fiber Arrangement	12 Fiber Pairs(24 Fiber Strands)	S8GEG	\$8.25	\$3,751.22
690	CLEC-PROVISIONED FACILITIES & EQUIPMENT: ADJACENT				
691	OFF-SITE				
	PLANNING				
	Planning	Per Request	NRFA3		\$1,254.32
	CONDUIT	Day Innoveluat	S8GEW	¢4.47	
	Conduit Space INTERCONNECTION COSTS:	Per Innerduct	SOGEW	\$1.17	
	ILEC TO CLEC CONNECTION				
331	5 6	900 DS0 (Hole, Racking, MDF) (CLEC Vendor Pulls and			
698	Voice Grade/DS0 Arrangement	Installs Cable) 28 DS1 (Hole, Racking, DCS) (CLEC Vendor Pulls and	S8GF5	\$311.43	
699	DS1 Arrangement - DCS	Installs Cable) 28 DS1 (Hole, Racking, DSX) (CLEC Vendor Pulls and	S8GF6	\$439.96	
700	DS1 Arrangement - DSX	Installs Cable)	S8GF7	\$35.03	
701	DS1 Arrangement - MDF	450 DS1 (Hole, Racking, MDF) (CLEC Vendor Pulls and Installs Cable)	S8GF8	\$311.43	
702 703	Fiber Arrangement	12 Fiber Pairs (Hole, Racking, FDF) (CLEC Vendor Pulls and Installs Cable)	S8GF9	\$9.02	
	AT&T-PROVISIONED FACILITIES & EQUIPMENT: ADJACENT				
	OFF-SITE				
	PLANNING				
	Planning	Per Request	NRFA3		\$1,254.32
	CONDUIT Conduit Space	Per Innerduct	S8GEW	\$1.17	
709	INTERCONNECTION COSTS:	. o. minorduot	JUGEW	φ1.17	
	ILEC TO CLEC CONNECTION Voice Grade/DS0 Arrangement	900 DS0	SOCEO	¢244.40	¢40E 04
	Voice Grade/DS0 Arrangement DS1 Arrangement - DCS	900 DS0 28 DS1	S8GEC S8GDO	\$311.43 \$439.96	\$485.31 \$1,830.99
	DS1 Arrangement - DCS DS1 Arrangement - DSX	28 DS1	S8GDU S8GDT	\$439.96 \$35.03	\$1,830.99
	DS1 Arrangement - MDF	450 DS1	S8GDU	\$311.43	\$485.31
715	Fiber Arrangement	12 Fiber Pairs (24 Fiber Strands)	S8GEH	\$9.02	\$3,370.20
716					
	RATES AND CHARGES FOR				
	COMPLETE SPACE DISCONTINUANCE	Day Daywood	NDEV		0 E22.2=
	Application Fee Project Management Fee Complete Space Discontinuouse	Per Request	NRFX1		\$503.95 \$2,883.10
720	Project Management Fee – Complete Space Discontinuance	Per Request	NRFX2		\$2,883.10

Line	Product Type	Rate Element Description	USOC	Current Monthly Recurring Rate	Current Non- Recurring Rate (Initial)
	Remove Fiber Jumpers	Per linear foot	NRFX3		\$18.79
	Remove Fiber Cables	Per linear foot	NRFX4		\$14.43
723	Remove VF/DS0 Cable	Per linear foot	NRFX5		\$2.60
724	Remove DS1 Cable	Per linear foot	NRFX6		\$4.89
725	Remove DS3 Cable (Coax)	Per linear foot	NRFX7		\$3.57
	Remove Timing Cable	Per Request	NRFX8		\$9.64
	Remove Power Cable-50AMP feed & below	Per linear foot	NRFX9		\$24.76
	Remove Power Cable-100AMP feed & above	Per linear foot	NRFXA		\$22.73
	Remove Cage Grounding Material	Each grounding lead & ground bar	NRFXB		\$1,462.85
	Remove Fiber Entrance Cable	Per cable removal job	NRFXC		\$1,664.00
731	Infrastructure Maps & Records	Per cable removal job	NRFXD		\$104.00
732	Engineering Work Order	Per cable removal job	NRFXE		\$104.00
733	Work Group Information Distribution	Per cable removal job	NRFXF		\$104.00
	Restore Floor Tile – per Standard Bay	Per Standard Bay	NRFXG		\$71.79
735	Floor Restoration Contractor Trip Charge	Per trip	NRFXH		\$144.63
	Restore Floor Tile	Per Non-Standard Bay	NRFXJ		\$81.53
737					-
	RATES AND CHARGES FOR				
	SPACE REASSIGNMENT/RESTENCILING	Des Descript	NBEV		# 500 00
	Application Fee	Per Request	NRFXK		\$503.95
	Project Management Fee – Space Reassignment	Per Request	NRFXL		\$2,883.10
	Restencil DS0/DSL Block	Per 100 pair block	NRFXM		\$15.33
	Restencil DS1 Block	Per 28 DS1s	NRFXN		\$6.02 \$4.90
	Restencil DS3 Coax Cable	Per cable	NRFXO		
	Restencil Fiber Cable Block	Per 12 pair cable Per 4 jumpers	NRFXP NRFXQ		\$91.95 \$61.30
	Restencil Fiber Jumper Block Restencil Power and tag cables	Per 1-4 feeds	NRFXR		\$107.28
	Restencil Timing Source and tag cable	Per cable	NRFXS		\$107.26
	Timing Record Book Update	Per element	NRFXT		\$45.98
	Interconnection Records Update	Per element	NRFXU		\$296.61
	Power Records Update	Per element	NRFXV		\$355.94
	Vendor Engineering	Per Space Reassignment job	NRFXW		\$711.88
753	vondor Engineering	1 of Opace Roadsignment job	IIIII XII		ψ/11.00
	RATES AND CHARGES FOR				
	POWER REDUCTION (CABLE REMOVAL)				
	Application Fee	Per Request	NRFXX		\$503.95
	Project Management Fee – Power Reduction(cable removal)	Per Request	NRFXY		\$2,220.45
	Remove Power Cable-50AMP feed & below	Per linear foot	NRFXZ		\$24.76
	Remove Power Cable-100AMP feed & above	Per linear foot	NRFY1		\$22.73
760					·
761	RATES AND CHARGES FOR				
762	POWER REDUCTION (REFUSING ONLY)				
	Application Fee	Per Request	NRFY2		\$503.95
764	Project Management Fee – Power Refusing Only	50AMP A&B feeds & below	NRFY3		\$1,562.80
	Project Management Fee – Power Refusing Only	100AMP A&B feeds & above	NRFY4	-	\$2,004.57
	Power Fuse Reductions on Company BDFB	50AMP A&B feeds & below	NRFY5		\$367.81
767	Restencil Power and tag cables	Per 1-4 feeds	NRFY6		\$107.28
768	Power Records Update	Per element	NRFY7		\$355.94
769	Vendor Engineering	Per Space Reassignment job	NRFY8		\$711.88
	Power Fuse Reductions on Power Board	100AMP A&B feeds & above	NRFY9		\$490.41
771	Restencil Power and tag cables	Per 1-4 feeds	NRFYA		\$107.28
772	Power Records Update	Per element	NRFYB		\$355.94
773	Vendor Engineering	Per Space Reassignment job	NRFYC		\$711.88
774					-
	RATES AND CHARGES FOR				
	INTERCONNECTION TERMINATION REDUCTION				
	Application Fee	Per Request	NRFYD		\$503.95
	Project Management Fee – Interconnection Cable Reduction	Per Request	NRFYE		\$2,441.33
	Remove VF/DS0 Cable	Per linear foot	NRFYF		\$2.60
	Remove DS1 Cable	Per linear foot	NRFYG		\$4.89
	Remove DS3 Cable (Coax)	Per linear foot	NRFYH		\$3.57
	Remove Fiber Cables	Per linear foot	NRFYJ		\$14.43
783	Remove Fiber Jumpers	Per linear foot	NRFYK		\$18.79

ATTACHMENT WP EXHIBIT 1 AT&T ARKANSAS

Directory White Pages					
	Price Sheet				
Directory	Price per single sided informational page				
Little Rock	\$964.44				
Ashdown	\$178.60				
Batesville	\$178.60				
Benton	\$178.60				
Blytheville	\$178.60				
Conway	\$178.60				
El Dorado	\$178.60				
Eureka Springs	\$178.60				
Fayetteville	\$178.60				
Forrest City	\$178.60				
Fort Smith	\$178.60				
Haber Springs	\$178.60				
Helena	\$178.60				
Hope	\$178.60				
Hot Springs	\$178.60				
Jonesboro	\$178.60				
Lonoke	\$178.60				
Mena	\$178.60				
Monticello	\$178.60				
Nashville	\$178.60				
Newport	\$178.60				
Osceola	\$178.60				
Pine Bluff	\$178.60				
Searcy	\$178.60				
Warren	\$178.60				
West Memphis	\$178.60				
Brinkley	\$61.59				
Hamburg	\$61.59				
Lake Village	\$61.59				

ATTACHMENT WP EXHIBIT 1 AT&T KANSAS

Directory White Pages Price Sheet		
Directory	Price Per Single Sided Informational Page	
Kansas City	\$1,905.11 \$1,905.11	
Lawrence	\$1,905.11	
Topeka Wichita	\$1,905.11 \$1,905.11	
Addisonan City	\$115.58 \$115.50	
Arkansas City	\$115.58 \$115.50	
Atchison Padge City	\$115.58	
Dodge City Butler/Greenwood	\$115.58 \$115.58	
Emporia	\$115.58	
Fort Scott	\$115.58	
Garden City	\$115.58	
Great Bend	\$115.58	
Hays	\$115.58	
Hutchinson	\$115.58	
Leavenworth	\$115.58	
Liberal	\$115.58	
Manhattan	\$115.58	
McPherson	\$115.58	
Newton	\$115.58	
Ottawa	\$115.58	
Salina	\$115.58	
Wellington	\$115.58	
Beloit	\$90.80	
Cheney	\$90.80	
Clay Center	\$90.80	
Colby	\$90.80	
Concordia	\$90.80	
Ellsworth	\$90.80	
Herington	\$90.80	
Marysville	\$90.80	
Norton	\$90.80	
South Central KS	\$90.80	
Southeast KS	\$90.80	
	\$90.80	

ATTACHMENT WP EXHIBIT 1 AT&T MISSOURI

Directory White Pages Price Sheet		
Directory	Price Per Single Sided Informational Page	
Kansas City Springfield St. Louis	\$3,191.73 \$3,191.73 \$3,191.73	
Cape Girardeau Chillicothe Excelsior Spgs. Fulton Greater Jeff Cty. Hannibal Bootheel Area Kirksville Lake Ozarks Marshall Mexico Moberly Nevada Perryville Poplar Bluff Sedalia Sikeston St. Joseph Tri-State Washington	\$168.09 \$168.09	
Adrian Booneville Bowling Green	\$75.59 \$75.59 \$75.59	
Elsberry Linn MO's Parkland	\$75.59 \$75.59 \$75.59	
Stanberry	\$75.59	

062907

ATTACHMENT WP EXHIBIT 1 AT&T OKLAHOMA

Directory White Pages Price Sheet		
Directory	Price Per Single Sided Informational Page	
Chickasha Oklahoma City Green Country Okmulgee Tulsa Business Tulsa Residence Bartelsville Enid Lawton Muskogee Stillwater Ada Altus Southeast Oklahoma Ardmore N Seminole Area Chandler Duncan Lake Texoma Land of Lakes Mcalister Pauls Valley Ponca City Sallisaw Spiro	\$2076.92 \$2076.92 \$2076.92 \$2076.92 \$2076.92 \$241.17 \$241.17 \$241.17 \$241.17 \$100.80 \$100.80 \$100.80 \$100.80 \$100.80 \$100.80 \$100.80 \$100.80 \$100.80 \$100.80 \$100.80 \$100.80 \$100.80 \$100.80	
Tahlequah/Westville Western Okla. Regional Woodward	\$100.80 \$100.80 \$100.80	

ATTACHMENT WP EXHIBIT I AT&T TEXAS

	Directory White Pages Price Sheet		
Directory	Price Per Single-Sided Informational Page		
Albany Alpine Alvarado Angleton Anson Atlanta Aubrey Bastrop Beeville Bellville Borger Bowie Breckenridge Bridge City	\$2.83 \$2.83 \$2.83 \$2.83 \$2.83 \$2.83 \$2.83 \$2.83 \$2.83 \$2.83 \$2.83 \$2.83 \$2.83 \$2.83 \$2.83 \$2.83 \$2.83		
East Regional Cameron Canadian	\$2.83 \$2.83 \$2.83		
Carthage Center Chillicothe Childress Cisco Colorado City	\$2.83 \$2.83 \$2.83 \$2.83 \$2.83 \$2.83		
SE Texas Area Cotulla Crane Cuero	\$2.83 \$2.83 \$2.83 \$2.83		
Edna El Campo Elgin Farmersville Ft. Stockton Gainesville Goliad Graham Gruver	\$2.83 \$2.83 \$2.83 \$2.83 \$2.83 \$2.83 \$2.83 \$2.83 \$2.83 \$2.83		
Hempstead Hereford Hillsboro Jacksboro	\$2.83 \$2.83 \$2.83 \$2.83		

Directory White Pages Price Sheet		
Directory	Price Per Single-Sided Informational Page	
Jefferson	\$2.83	
Jewett	\$2.83	
Kenedy	\$2.83	
Kermit	\$2.83	
Kirbyville	\$2.83	
Lampasas	\$2.83	
Liberty	\$2.83	
Lockhart	\$2.83	
Luling	\$2.83	
Madisonville	\$2.83	
Marlin	\$2.83	
Mathis	\$2.83	
Mclean	\$2.83	
Meridian	\$2.83	
Mexia	\$2.83	
Mineola	\$2.83	
Mineral Wells	\$2.83	
Monahans	\$2.83	
Mt. Pleasant	\$2.83	
Pampa	\$2.83	
Pearsall	\$2.83	
Pittsburg	\$2.83	
Pleasanton	\$2.83	
Port Arthur	\$2.83	
Quanah	\$2.83	
Refugio	\$2.83	
Rockdale	\$2.03	
Rockport	\$2.83	
Rotan	\$2.83	
San Augustine	\$2.83	
S Central	\$2.83	
Seminole	\$2.83	
Shamrock		
Sinton	\$2.83	
	\$2.83	
Smithville	\$2.83	
Snyder	\$2.83	
Stanton	\$2.83	
Strawn	\$2.83	
Sweetwater	\$2.83	
Taylor	\$2.83	
Timpson	\$2.83	
Uvalde	\$2.83	
Vernon	\$2.83	
Wharton	\$2.83	
Yoakum	\$2.83	

Directory White Pages Price Sheet			
Directory	Price Per Single-Sided Informational Page		
Yorktown	\$2.83		
Alice	\$5.99		
Bandera	\$5.99		
Bay City	\$5.99		
Big Spring	\$5.99		
Brazosport	\$5.99		
Cleburne	\$5.99		
Cleveland	\$5.99		
Corsicana	\$5.99		
Denison	\$5.99		
Ellis County Area	\$5.99		
Granbury	\$5.99		
Greater Hunt County	\$5.99		
Greater Orange/Bridge	\$5.99		
Huntsville	\$5.99		
S Greater Coastal Bend	\$5.99		
Marshall	\$5.99		
Nacogdoches	\$5.99		
Nederalnd	\$5.99		
New Braunfels	\$5.99		
Orange	\$5.99		
Paris-Honey Grove	\$5.99		
Plainview	\$5.99		
Sequin	\$5.99		
Texas City	\$5.99		
Weatherford	\$5.99		
Abiline	\$32.62		
Amarillo	\$32.62		
Beaumont	\$32.62		
El Paso	\$32.62		
Galveston	\$32.62		
Laredo	\$32.62		
Longview	\$32.62		
Lubbock	\$32.62		
McKinney Area	\$32.62		
Mid & South County	\$32.62		
Midland	\$32.62		
Odessa	\$32.62		
Temple	\$32.62		
Tyler	\$32.62		
Victoria Waco	\$32.62 \$32.62		
Wichita Falls	\$32.62 \$32.62		
Wichita Falls	\$32.02		

EC,	INC.	
06	2907	

Directory White Pages Price Sheet				
Directory		Price Per Single-Sided Informational Page		
Corpus Christi		\$323.37		
Rio Grande Valley		\$323.37		
Austin (Bus)		\$531.48		
Austin (Res)		\$531.48		
Ft. Worth		\$531.48		
San Antonio (Bus)		\$531.48		
San Antonio (Res)		\$531.48		
Dallas (Bus)		\$924.07		
Dallas (Res)		\$924.07		
Houston (Bus)		\$924.07		
Houston (Res)		\$924.07		

ATTACHMENT ILLINOIS RECOURSE CREDITS
PAGE 1 OF 7
AT&T ILLINOIS /ALEC, INC.
011008

ATTACHMENT ILLINOIS RECOURSE CREDITS

TABLE OF CONTENTS

INTRODUCTION	1
REQUEST FOR REIMBURSEMENT	2
RESPONSE TO REQUESTS FOR REIMBURSEMENT	
LIMITATION OF LIABILITY	
METHOD AND TIMING OF REIMBURSEMENT	
OBLIGATION TO UPDATE	
RESERVATION OF RIGHTS	
RESERVATION OF RIGHTS	- /

ATTACHMENT ILLINOIS RECOURSE CREDITS

1. INTRODUCTION

- 1.1 AT&T Inc. (AT&T) means the holding company which directly or indirectly owns the following ILECs: Illinois Bell Telephone Company d/b/a AT&T Illinois, Indiana Bell Telephone Company Incorporated d/b/a AT&T Indiana, Michigan Bell Telephone Company d/b/a AT&T Michigan, Nevada Bell Telephone Company d/b/a AT&T Nevada, The Ohio Bell Telephone Company d/b/a AT&T Ohio, Pacific Bell Telephone Company d/b/a AT&T California, The Southern New England Telephone Company, Southwestern Bell Telephone Company d/b/a AT&T Arkansas, AT&T Kansas, AT&T Missouri, AT&T Oklahoma and/or AT&T Texas and/or Wisconsin Bell, Inc. d/b/a AT&T Wisconsin.
- 1.2 <u>AT&T ILLINOIS</u> As used herein, <u>AT&T ILLINOIS</u> means Illinois Bell Telephone Company d/b/a AT&T Illinois, the applicable AT&T-owned ILEC doing business in Illinois.
- 1.3 As used herein, "Consequential Damages" shall mean indirect, special, consequential, incidental or punitive damages, including loss on anticipated profits or revenues or any other economic loss in connection with or arising under the Agreement.
- 1.4 As used herein, "Customer Credits" shall mean those credits that CLEC provides to its end users pursuant to 83 IL Admin Code. Section 732.30 for violation of a Local Exchange Service Obligation.
- 1.5 As used herein, "Local Exchange Service Obligations" means those basic local exchange service standards that telecommunications carriers are expected to fulfill in accordance with 83 IL Admin. Code Section 732.20.
- 1.6 As used herein, "Recourse Credits" shall mean those credits that <u>AT&T ILLINOIS</u> is required to provide to CLEC pursuant to 83 IL Admin. Code Section 732.35, to reimburse CLEC for those Customer Credits paid by CLEC in the event that CLEC's violation of a Local Exchange Service Obligation is caused by <u>AT&T ILLINOIS</u>.
- 1.7 As used herein, "Recourse Credit Claim Form" shall mean the form which is attached as Exhibit RC completed by CLEC and submitted to <u>AT&T ILLINOIS</u> to request and obtain Recourse Credits. Such form shall also be available on the AT&T CLEC Online website: https://clec.ATT.com/clec/.
- 1.8 This Attachment implements an Illinois-specific requirement imposed by 83 Ill. Admin Code Section 732.35, and corresponds to the terms and conditions by which <u>AT&T ILLINOIS</u> provides Recourse Credits to CLEC pursuant to 83 Ill. Admin. Code Section 732.35 and then only to the extent required by that regulation.

2. REQUEST FOR REIMBURSEMENT

- 2.1 CLEC shall submit a Recourse Credit Claim Form to <u>AT&T ILLINOIS</u>' Local Service Center by the 10th day of each month for which CLEC seeks Recourse Credits. The Recourse Credit Claim Form shall separately identify all Customer Credits made, paid or otherwise provided by the CLEC to its end users that were required by IL Admin. Code Section 732.30 during the preceding calendar month for which reimbursement is requested from <u>AT&T ILLINOIS</u>.
- 2.2 The Recourse Credit Claim Form may also include requests pertaining to Customer Credits made, paid or otherwise provided by the CLEC to its end users in prior months and not previously requested by the CLEC in an earlier Recourse Credit Claim Form, provided, however, that the CLEC shall have a maximum of ninety (90) days from the date on which the Customer Credits were credited, paid or provided by the CLEC to its end users to request a Recourse Credit from <u>AT&T ILLINOIS</u>. Provided further, that the CLEC shall have ninety (90) days from earliest of a) the effective date of 83 IL Admin. Code Section 732.35 or b) the effective date of this Attachment to request reimbursement for Customer Credits paid to end users from August 1, 2001 to such effective date of this Attachment.
- 2.3 By submitting a Recourse Credit Claim Form requesting a Recourse Credit, CLEC represents and warrants to <u>AT&T ILLINOIS</u> that (i) at the time CLEC submits such a Recourse Credit Claim Form that the

information contained within is a true and correct calculation of the credit claimed due to the CLEC based on information known to the CLEC and information received by the CLEC from its customer and relied upon for substantiation under 83 IL Admin. Code Section 732.30 and (ii) that a credit in an amount that is not less than the one sought from AT&T ILLINOIS was actually made to CLEC's end user associated with alleged violation of a Local Exchange Service Obligation.

- 2.4 CLEC's Recourse Credit Claim Form shall include the following information with respect to each request for Recourse Credit:
 - 2.4.1 The name and telephone number of the CLEC's end user that was alleged affected;
 - 2.4.2 The specific Local Exchange Service Obligation that was violated;
 - 2.4.3 Brief statement as to how the alleged actions or inactions of <u>AT&T ILLINOIS</u>, or alleged failure or deficiency in any network element or service provided by <u>AT&T ILLINOIS</u> to the CLEC, caused the violation of the Local Exchange Service Obligation by CLEC; and
 - 2.4.4 Amount of Customer Credit made, paid or provided by CLEC to its end user (including the cost to the CLEC of any alternative telephone service provided to end user) for which Recourse Credit is requested, and the date or dates on which the Customer Credit was provided.

3. RESPONSE TO REQUESTS FOR REIMBURSEMENT

- 3.1 <u>AT&T ILLINOIS</u> shall have thirty (30) calendar days after receipt of CLEC's Recourse Credit Claim Form to notify CLEC in writing if it disputes a request for a Recourse Credit. Such notice shall separately identify each request for Recourse Credit that is disputed, and the basis on which <u>AT&T ILLINOIS</u> disputes the reimbursement. A request for a Recourse Credit which is not disputed in writing by <u>AT&T ILLINOIS</u> within the thirty (30) calendar day period shall be reimbursed by <u>AT&T ILLINOIS</u>, subject to <u>AT&T ILLINOIS</u>' right to seek recovery of credits pursuant to Section 6 of this Attachment.
- 3.2 For each request for Recourse Credit that is timely disputed by <u>AT&T ILLINOIS</u>, the Parties shall use the dispute resolution process set forth in the Agreement.

4. LIMITATION OF LIABILITY

- 4.1 <u>AT&T ILLINOIS</u> shall not be required to make, pay or otherwise provide any Recourse Credit unless CLEC (i) is legally required to make a Customer Credit to its end users under 83 IL Admin. Code Section 732.30 and (ii) actually makes, pays, or otherwise provides such Customer Credit. In no event shall any Recourse Credit include any amount attributable to any liquidated damages or Consequential Damages or any other damages that CLEC may have paid its end user in excess of those credits expressly required by 83 IL Admin. Code Section 732.30 (a) (c).
- 4.2 <u>AT&T ILLINOIS</u> shall not be required to provide CLEC with Recourse Credits if a violation of a Local Exchange Service Obligations resulted from one or more of the occurrences described in 83 IL Admin. Code Section 732.30 (e).
- 4.3 In the event that <u>AT&T ILLINOIS</u> is not the sole cause of a CLEC violation of a Local Exchange Service Obligation, the Parties shall agree to a reduction of the Recourse Credit based upon a proper allocation of fault. If the Parties cannot agree to the proper allocation of fault, the Parties shall resolve the issue by following the dispute resolution process set forth in the Agreement.

5. METHOD AND TIMING OF REIMBURSEMENT

Recourse Credits made under this Attachment shall be credited to the CLEC on AT&T ILLINOIS' invoice to the CLEC for network elements or other services on the first billing date that is not less than thirty (30) Business Days after the AT&T ILLINOIS' receipt of the Recourse Credit Claim Form. Any Recourse Credit claims agreed to by AT&T ILLINOIS after dispute resolution negotiations pursuant to Section 3.2 shall be credited to CLEC on AT&T ILLINOIS' invoice to CLEC for network elements or other services on the first billing date that is not less than thirty (30) Business Days after dispute resolution negotiations conclude.

- Should dispute resolution fail, any request for Recourse Credits that <u>AT&T ILLINOIS</u> that is ordered to honor pursuant to an order by the Illinois Commerce Commission or court of competent jurisdiction shall be credited to CLEC on <u>AT&T ILLINOIS</u>' invoice to CLEC for network elements or other services on the first billing date that is not less than thirty (30) Business Days after the effective date of such order.
- 5.2 Where reimbursement is to be made by credit on <u>AT&T ILLINOIS</u>' invoice to the CLEC, the invoice shall show separately the credit and the reason for it.
- 5.3 Any disputed request for a Recourse Credit which <u>AT&T ILLINOIS</u> is ordered to pay by the Commission as the result of a formal complaint proceeding initiated by CLEC or by a court, arbitration panel or other tribunal as a result of a proceeding initiated by CLEC, shall bear interest from the date the formal complaint proceeding or other proceeding was initiated by CLEC to the date of payment. Any disputed request for refund or repayment of a Recourse Credit previously provided by <u>AT&T ILLINOIS</u> which CLEC is ordered to pay by the Commission as the result of a formal complaint proceeding initiated by <u>AT&T ILLINOIS</u> or by a court, arbitration panel or other tribunal as a result of a proceeding initiated by <u>AT&T ILLINOIS</u>, shall bear interest from the date the formal complaint proceeding or other proceeding was initiated by <u>AT&T ILLINOIS</u> to the date of payment.

6. OBLIGATION TO UPDATE

- If CLEC becomes aware of any inaccuracy or omission in any information that it previously provided to AT&T ILLINOIS to substantiate Recourse Credit claims, including if such inaccuracy or omission arises from events subsequent to the submission, CLEC shall notify AT&T ILLINOIS of such inaccuracy or omission within five (5) Business Days of becoming aware of such inaccuracy or omission, and do so on a per-Claim basis. If in light of such inaccuracy or omission, a Recourse Credit(s) made should not or would not have been made under this Attachment, in whole or in part (even if CLEC provided a Customer Credit), AT&T ILLINOIS may recover the amount of such inappropriate credits on AT&T ILLINOIS upon providing CLEC with ten (10) days advance notice. If CLEC fails to dispute such notice within ten (10) days, CLEC shall be deemed to have agreed with AT&T ILLINOIS notice and AT&T ILLINOIS may recover the amount of such inappropriate credits on its next invoice to CLEC. If CLEC disputes such notice, the Parties shall comply with the dispute resolution procedures set forth in the Agreement.
- 6.2 If <u>AT&T ILLINOIS</u> denies a Recourse Credit request, in whole or in part, and becomes aware of any inaccuracy or omission in the facts that it relied upon for its decision for that denial, <u>AT&T ILLINOIS</u> shall notify CLEC of such inaccuracy or omission within five (5) Business Days of becoming aware of such inaccuracy or omission on a per-Claim basis. If such inaccuracy or omission resulted in <u>AT&T ILLINOIS</u> failing to pay Recourse Credits, in whole or in part, to CLEC that it otherwise should have paid, <u>AT&T ILLINOIS</u> shall provide such Recourse Credit not less than thirty (30) Business Days after <u>AT&T ILLINOIS</u> agrees that such Recourse Credit should have been paid.

7. RESERVATION OF RIGHTS

- 7.1 The Parties acknowledge and agree that this Attachment is the result of an Illinois law and Illinois Commerce Commission regulations imposing Illinois-specific requirements and is not entered into to fulfill any Section 251 or 252 requirement or obligation. AT&T MIDWEST REGION 5-STATE is not admitting that this Attachment or any subject addressed herein is not subject to Section 251 or 252, nor is it waiving its rights to take any position with respect to the application of the Section 251/252 process. The Parties further acknowledge and agree that this Attachment was therefore agreed upon outside of the negotiation procedures of 47 U.S.C. Section 252(a)(1). (See SBC/Ameritech Order in CC Docket No. 98-141, FCC 99-279 at Condition 43, and Note 725). The Parties further acknowledge that the entirety of this Attachment and its provisions are non-severable, and are "legitimately related" as that phrase is understood under Section 252(i) of Title 47, United States Code, notwithstanding the fact that Section 252(i) does not apply to this Attachment.
- 7.2 This Attachment provides a mechanism to incorporate the 83 III. Admin. Code Section 732.35 and 220 ILCS 5/13-712 Illinois-specific requirements regarding Local Exchange Service Obligations. This Attachment is

ATTACHMENT ILLINOIS RECOURSE CREDITS
PAGE 6 OF 7
AT&T ILLINOIS /ALEC, INC.
011008

expressly conditional and is valid and binding only so long as no court or agency has ruled that the provisions of relevant 220 ILCS 5/13-712 or 83 Ill. Admin. Code Section 732.30 are unlawful, or has enjoined the effectiveness, application, or enforcement of those provisions, or has ruled that those provisions do not require all or any part of the provisions provided for in this Attachment. In any such event, the Attachment automatically expires and is no longer available upon and to the extent of any such ruling or injunctive action. In addition, the Parties agree to comply with the Intervening Law or Change of Law provisions within the Agreement to amend this Attachment in the event that there is a change in relevant 220 ILCS 5/13-712 or 83 IL Admin. Code requirements.

EXHIBIT RC

	Illinois Recourse Credit Claim
Date Submitted:	
CARRIER NAME:	_ END USER CUSTOMER AFFECTED NAME:
CARRIER Billing Account Number:	END USER CUSTOMER AFFECTED TEL. NO.:
Check Applicable Claim(s) Below and Provide Requeste	d Information
Amount of Credit Issued to end-user Customer: \$ Applicable Credit (Check/Circle One): 50% Number of Additional Days @ \$20/day_ Requested Recourse Credit: \$ Missed Installation Appointment Recourse Credit Dater/Window of Missed Scheduled Appointment: Order number: Amount of Credit Issued to end-user Customer: \$ Requested Recourse Credit: \$ Missed Repair Appointment Recourse Credit Dater/Window of Missed Scheduled Appointment: Ticket number: Amount of Credit Issued to end-user Customer: \$ Requested Recourse Credit: \$	ervices Rendered Inoperative: \$
Company* Contact:	COMPANY* RESOLUTION/RESPONSE
Claim Accepted: Claim Partially Accepted: Claim Rejected-Incomplete: Claim Denied:	Recourse Credit Amount: \$
Explanation of Partially Accepted, Rejected-In	complete, or Denied Claim:
BY SUBMITTING THIS CREDIT CLAIM TO THE COMP CARRIER IS ACCURATE AND COMPLETE, BASED O USER CUSTOMER.	ANY*, CARRIER REPRESENTS AND WARRANTS THAT THE AMOUNT OF THE RECOURSE CREDIT DUE THE N INFORMATION KNOWN TO THE CARRIER AND INFORMATION THE CARRIER HAS RECEIVED FROM ITS END-
"Company" refers to AT&T ILLINOIS	

	CLEC SERVING AR	EA DESCRIPTION AND E	9-1-1 INTERCONNECTION	DETAILS	
CLEC Name & Contacts	CLEC "OCN"	9-1-1 Intercon. Addr.	Switch Type	CLEC NPA/NXX(s) Inclu	ded
				NPA Code(s):	
E9-1-1 Manager	0.505.		CLLI Code		
	CLEC Telco ID		IIO		
			"Connect Signal" Digits	Estimated # of EAAs	•
9-1-1 Database Manager	CLEC Service Area De	escription:	1 - 1		***************************************
	Rate Center(s):			# 9-1-1 Trunks Request	ted
	` ,			•	
Switch Site Contact			"Default" PSAP / ESN		
				SS7 Point Code	
AT&T E	9-1-1 SYSTEM CONFIG	GURATION ASSOCIATED	WITH DESIGNATED E9-1-	1 CONTROL OFFICE	
E9-1-1 CONTROL OFFICE:		RATE CENTER(s) FOR	PSAPs	E9-1-1 CUSTOMER an	
CLLI Code:		MSAG PULL (1)	INCLUDED	AGENCY TYPE (see legend b	elow)
		Rate Center(s):			
E9-1-1 Features Required:	: ANI/ALI/SR				
# of 9-1-1 Trunks for LSP:					
MSAG Update Interval:	: Monthly				
ALI Database Provider:					
ACCOUNT MANAGER:					
LOG NUMBER					
FOOTNOTES: (1)	Mechanized copy of MS	SAG is provided when AT&	「is the ALI database provid	er.	
(2)					
(3)	Only areas within the th	e listed exchanges and also	o within the jurisdiction of th	S PSAP	
(5)			s within other telco exchang		+
"TYPE of AGENCY" LEGE				Prepared by:	
	= Home Rule City				
	= Emergency Commi		Commission		voice
COG (blank)		nents or Regional Planning e as needed to define anot			fax email
STATUS of EXHIBIT:		c as needed to define affol	ioi agency type)	Date Prepared	Ciliali
CIATOO OI EATIIDIT.				Sato i Toparou	

CLEC SERVING AREA DESCRIPTION AND E9-1-1 INTERCONNECTION DETAILS					
CLEC Name & Contacts	CLEC "OCN"	9-1-1 Intercon. Addr.	Switch Type	CLEC NPA/NXX(s) Include	led
			,,	NPA Code(s):	
E9-1-1 Manager			CLLI Code		
	CLEC Telco ID				
			"Connect Signal" Digits	Estimated # of EAAs	
	0.500				
9-1-1 Database Manager	CLEC Service Area Des	cription:	1 - 1	"0117 1 7	
	Rate Center(s):			# 9-1-1 Trunks Requeste	₽d
Switch Site Contact			"Default" PSAP / ESN		
Switch Site Contact			Delault 1 OAI / LOI4	SS7 Point Code	
				307 1 01111 3040	
			WITH DESIGNATED E9-1-		
E9-1-1 CONTROL OFFICE:		RATE CENTER(s) FOR	PSAPs	E9-1-1 CUSTOMER and	
CLLI Code:		MSAG PULL ⁽¹⁾	INCLUDED	AGENCY TYPE (see legend be	ow)
F0.4.4.F	ANII/ALI/OD	Rate Center(s):			
E9-1-1 Features Required:	: ANI/ALI/SR				
# of 9-1-1 Trunks for LSP:		***************************************			
# OI 3-1-1 HUIRS IOI LSF.					
MSAG Update Interval:	: Monthly				
orio opunooriu					
ALI Database Provider:	:				
ACCOUNT MANAGER:					
	· · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · ·	***************************************			
LOG NUMBER					
LOG NOWIDER					
FOOTNOTES: (1)	Mechanized conv of MSA	AG is provided when AT&	is the ALI database provide	er er	
1 001110120. (1)	Wednamized dopy of Wes	to lo provided when 7 tra	10 the 7th database provide		
(2)					***************************************
(3)			within the jurisdiction of thi		
	are included. PSAP's jur	isdiction may include area	s within other telco exchang	ges.	
TYPE of AGENCY" LEGE	ND:			Prepared by:	
	= Home Rule City			i repareu by.	
	= Emergency Commur	nications District			voice
		ents or Regional Planning	Commission		fax
(blank)		as needed to define anoth			email
STATUS of EXHIBIT:				Date Prepared	

	CLEC SERVING ARI	EA DESCRIPTION AND E	9-1-1 INTERCONNECTION	DETAILS	
CLEC Name & Contacts	CLEC "OCN"	9-1-1 Intercon. Addr.	Switch Type	CLEC NPA/NXX(s) Incl	uded
				NPA Code(s):	
9-1-1 Manager			CLLI Code		
	CLEC Telco ID				
			"Connect Signal" Digits	Estimated # of EAA	S
-1-1 Database Manager	CLEC Service Area De	scription:	1 - 1		
1 1 Database Manager	Rate Center(s):	scription.	1 1	# 9-1-1 Trunks Reques	sted
Switch Site Contact			"Default" PSAP / ESN		
				SS7 Point Code	
AT&T E	9-1-1 SYSTEM CONFIG	URATION ASSOCIATED	WITH DESIGNATED E9-1-	1 CONTROL OFFICE	
9-1-1 CONTROL OFFICE		RATE CENTER(s) FOR	PSAPs	E9-1-1 CUSTOMER a	nd
CLLI Code:	***************************************	MSAG PULL ⁽¹⁾	INCLUDED	AGENCY TYPE (see legend	
		Rate Center(s):			
9-1-1 Features Required	: ANI/ALI/SR				
of 9-1-1 Trunks for LSP:					
MSAG Undata Interval	Monthly				
MSAG Update Interval	: Monthly				
ALI Database Provider	<u> </u>				
CCOUNT MANAGER:					
OG NUMBER					

FOOTNOTES: (1)	Mechanized copy of MS	AG is provided when AT&	Γ is the ALI database provid	er.	
(2)					
(3)	Only arose within the the	listed evelopase and als	o within the jurisdiction of the	ic DSAD	
(3)			as within other telco exchang		
TYPE of AGENCY" LEGE				Prepared by:	
	= Home Rule City				
	= Emergency Commu		Commission		void
COG (blank)		nents or Regional Planning e as needed to define anot			fax em:
STATUS of EXHIBIT:		as needed to define dilot	nor agency type)	Date Prepared	CITIC

e the ALL database provid	lor	
s the ALI database provid	ei.	

within the jurisdiction of th	ic DCAD	
within the jurisdiction of th	IS PSAP	
within other telco exchang	ges.	
outer totoo excitation	y	
	Prepared by:	
	Prepared by:	
	· · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · ·	
	ĺ	
	Ī	
	ĺ	voi
· a ma mai a ai a m		
		fax

r agency type)		ema
	Data Branarad	
	Date Prepared	
.,	Commission er agency type)	Prepared by:

	CLEC SERVING ARE	A DESCRIPTION AND ES)-1-1 INTERCONNECTION	DETAILS	
CLEC Name & Contacts	CLEC "OCN"	9-1-1 Intercon. Addr.	Switch Type	CLEC NPA/NXX(s) Include	led
				NPA Code(s):	
9-1-1 Manager			CLLI Code		
	CLEC Telco ID				
			"Connect Signal" Digits	Estimated # of EAAs	
			Comicor eignar Digito	2011110100 11 01 27 010	
9-1-1 Database Manager	CLEC Service Area Des	crintion:	1 - 1		
7 1 Database Manager	Rate Center(s):	cription:		# 9-1-1 Trunks Requeste	24
	Rate Center(s).	-		# 9-1-1 Trunks Request	∌u
		 	11D - (- 1411 DO A D / FON		
Switch Site Contact		<u> </u>	"Default" PSAP / ESN		
		_		SS7 Point Code	
AT&T E		JRATION ASSOCIATED	WITH DESIGNATED E9-1-	1 CONTROL OFFICE E9-1-1 CUSTOMER and	d d
CLLI Code:		MSAG PULL (1)	INCLUDED	AGENCY TYPE (see legend be	low)
OLLI COGC.		Rate Center(s):	IIIOEODED	AGENOTITE	
E9-1-1 Features Required:	ANI/ALI/SR	rtate Ceriter(3).			
L3-1-1 Features Required.	ANI/ALI/SIX				
# af 0.4.4 Townsles for LCDs					
# of 9-1-1 Trunks for LSP:					
MSAG Update Interval:	Monthly				
ALI Database Provider:					
ACCOUNT MANAGER:					
OG NUMBER					
OG NOWBER					-
					-
FOOTNOTES: (1)	Mechanized copy of MSA	G is provided when AT&T	is the ALI database provide	er.	
(2)					
(3)	ļ .	 	within the jurisdiction of thi		
	are included. PSAP's jur	sdiction may include area	s within other telco exchang	jes.	
TYPE of AGENCY" LEGE	ND:			Prepared by:	
HRC	 Home Rule City 				
	= Emergency Commur	nications District			voice
		ents or Regional Planning	Commission		fax
(blank)		as needed to define anoth			email
STATUS of EXHIBIT:	, , , , , , , , , , , , , , , , , , , ,		J 7 71 - 7	Date Prepared	

This foregoing document was electronically filed with the Public Utilities

Commission of Ohio Docketing Information System on

6/3/2009 4:47:46 PM

in

Case No(s). 09-0471-TP-NAG

Summary: Application for review of an interconnection agreement electronically filed by Mrs. Verneda J. Engram on behalf of AT&T Ohio